
Section 7-l Definitions 
 
(1) Best available control technology (BACT): Those techniques 
and methods of controlling emission of pollutants from an 
existing or proposed open burning source which limit those 
emissions to the maximum degree which the Department determines, 
on a case-by-case basis, is achievable for that source, taking 
into account impacts on energy use, the environment and the 
economy, and any other costs, including cost to the source. Such 
techniques and methods may include the following: scheduling of 
burning during periods and seasons of good ventilation; applying 
dispersion forecasts; utilizing predictive modeling results 
performed by and available from the Department to minimize smoke 
impacts; limiting the amount of burning to be performed during 
any one period of time; using ignition and burning techniques 
which minimize smoke production; selecting fuel preparation 
methods that will minimize dirt and moisture content promoting 
fuel configurations which create an adequate air to fuel ratio; 
prioritizing burns as to air quality impact and assigning 
control techniques accordingly; and, promoting alternative 
treatments and uses of materials to be burned. For essential 
agricultural open burning or prescribed wildland open burning 
during September, October, or November, BACT includes burning 
only during the time periods specified by the Department of 
Environmental Quality, which may be determined by calling 1-800-
225-6779. For prescribed wildland open burning during December, 
January, or February, BACT includes burning only during the time 
periods specified by the department, which may be determined by 
calling (406)454-6950. 
 
(2) Essential agricultural open burning: Any open burning 
conducted on a farm or ranch to: 
 
(a) Eliminate excess vegetative matter from an irrigation ditch 
when no reasonable alternative method of disposal is available; 
 
(b) Eliminate excess vegetative matter from cultivated fields 
after harvest has been completed when no reasonable alternative 
method of disposal is available; 
 
(c) Improve range conditions when no reasonable alternative 
method is available; or 
 
(d) Improve wildlife habitat when no reasonable alternative 
method is available. 
 



(3) Major open burning source: Any person, agency, institution, 
business or industry conducting any open burning that, on a 
statewide basis, will emit more than 500 tons per calendar year 
of carbon monoxide or 50 tons per calendar year of any other 
pollutant regulated under ARM Title 17, Chapter 8, except 
hydrocarbons. 
 
(4) Minor open burning source: Any person, agency, institution, 
business, or industry conducting any open burning which is not a 
major burning source. 
 
(5) Open burning: Combustion of any material directly in the 
open air without a receptacle, or in a receptacle other than a 
furnace, multiple chamber incinerator, or wood waste burner, 
with the exception of small recreation fires, construction site 
heating devices used to warm workers, or safety flares used to 
combust or dispose of hazardous or toxic gases at industrial 
facilities such as refineries, gas sweetening plants, oil and 
gas wells, sulfur recovery plants or elemental phosphorus 
plants. 
 
(6) Prescribed wildland open burning: Any planned open burning, 
either deliberately or naturally ignited, which is conducted on 
forest land or relatively undeveloped range land to: 
 
(a) improve wildlife habitat; 
 
(b) improve range conditions; 
 
(c) promote forest regeneration; 
 
(d) reduce fire hazards resulting from forestry practices, 
including reduction of log deck debris when the log deck is 
located in close proximity to a timber harvest site; 
 
(e) control forest pests and diseases; or 
 
(f) promote any other accepted silvicultural practices. 
 
(7) Salvage operation: means any operation conducted in whole or 
in part to salvage or reclaim any product or material, except 
the silvicultural practice commonly referred to as a salvage 
cut. 
 
(8) Trade wastes: Solid, liquid, or gaseous material resulting 
from construction or the operation of any business, trade, 
industry, or demolition project. Wood product industry wastes 



such as sawdust, bark, peelings, chips, shavings, and cull wood 
are considered trade wastes. Trade wastes do not include wastes 
generally disposed of by essential agricultural open burning and 
prescribed wildland open burning. 
 
(9) Wood waste burner: A device commonly called a teepee burner, 
silo, truncated cone, wigwam burner, or other similar burner 
commonly used by the wood products industry for the disposal of 
wood. 

Section 7-2 Prohibited Open Burning - When Permit Required 
 
(1) The board hereby adopts and incorporates by reference 40 
(CFR) Part 261, identifying and defining hazardous wastes. A 
copy of 40 CFR Part 261 may be obtained from the Department of 
Environmental Quality, 1520 E Sixth Ave., PO Box 200901, Helena, 
Montana 59620-0901, or from the Superintendent of Documents, US 
Government Printing Office, Washington, D.C. 20402. 
 
(2) The following material may not be disposed of by open 
burning: 
 
(a) any waste, which is moved from the premises where it was 
generated, including waste moved to a solid waste disposal site, 
except as provided for in Section 7-7 or Section 7-8; 
 
(b) food wastes; 
 
(c) styrofoam and other plastics; 
 
(d) wastes generating noxious odors; 
 
(e) wood and wood byproducts other than trade wastes that have 
been treated, coated, painted, stained, or  contaminated by a 
foreign material, such as papers or cardboard or painted or 
stained wood, unless a public or private garbage hauler or rural 
container system, is unavailable, or unless allowed under 
Section 7-9; 
 
(f) poultry litter; 
 
(g) animal droppings; 
 
(h) dead animals or dead animal parts; 
 
(i) tires, except as provided in 7-6; 
 



(j) rubber materials; 
 
(k) asphalt shingles, except as provided in Section 7-6 or 
Section 7-9; 
 
(l) tarpaper, except as provided in Section 7-6 or Section 7-9; 
 
(m) automobile or aircraft bodies and interiors, except as 
provided in Section 7-6 or Section 7-9; 
 
(n) insulated wire, except as provided in Section 7-6 or Section 
7-9; 
 
(o) oil or petroleum products, except as provided in Section 7-6 
or Section 7-9; 
 
(p) treated lumber and timbers; 
 
(q) pathogenic wastes; 
 
(r) hazardous wastes as defined by 40 CFR Part 261; 
 
(s) trade wastes, except as provided in Section 7-7 or Section 
7-8; 
 
(t) any materials resulting from a salvage operation; 
 
(u) chemicals, except as provided in Section 7-6 or Section 7-9; 
 
(v) asbestos or asbestos-containing materials; 
 
(w) standing or demolished structures except as provided in 
Section 7-6 or Section 7-9 
 
(3) Except as provided in Section 7-3, no person may open burn 
any non-prohibited material without first obtaining an air 
quality open burning permit from the department. 

Section 7-3 Minor Open Burning Source Requirements 
 
(1) Unless required to obtain an open burning permit under 
another provision of this chapter, a minor open burning source 
need not obtain an air quality open burning permit. 
 
(2) A minor open burning source must: 
 
(a) conform with BACT; 



 
(b) comply with any requirements or regulations relating to open 
burning established by any municipal or county agency 
responsible for protecting public health and welfare; 
 
(c) notify the fire control authority for the area of the burn 
of the intent to burn, giving location, time, and material to be 
burned, and comply with proper fire safety directions given by 
the fire control authority, including obtaining a burning permit 
from appropriate city or county fire control authority if 
required. 
 
(3) During September, October, or November to conduct essential 
agricultural open burning or prescribed wildland open burning, a 
minor open burning source must adhere to the time periods set 
for burning by the Montana Department of Environmental Quality 
that are available by calling l-800-225-6779; 
 
(4) During December, January, or February to conduct essential 
agricultural open burning or prescribed wildland open burning, a 
minor open burning source need only notify the department by 
telephone of any burning and obtain a burning permit from the 
Cascade County Sheriffs Department, City of Great Falls Fire 
Department, or any other municipality within Cascade County 
depending on burn location, prior to ignition. Burning is 
allowed when ventilation conditions are good or excellent. 
Forecasts of ventilation conditions may be obtained by calling 
the department at (406) 454-6950. 
 
(5) During March through August, subject to (2) above, a minor 
open burning source may conduct open burning not prohibited 
under Section 7.2. 

Section 7-4 Major Open Burning Source Restrictions 
 
The major open burning source permitting program administered 
under the Cascade County Air Pollution Control Program has been 
repealed. A major open burning source, as defined in section 
7.1(3) of this rule or section 17.8.601(5) of the Administrative 
Rules of Montana, that desires to conduct open burning in 
Cascade County is subject to state open burning permit 
requirements, and should contact the Montana Department of 
Environmental Quality at (406) 444-3490. 

Section 7-5 Special Burning Periods 
 



(1) The following categories of open burning may be conducted 
during the entire year: 
 
(a) prescribed wildland open burning; 
 
(b) open burning to train firefighters under Section 7-6; 
 
(c) open burning authorized under the emergency open burning 
permit provisions in section 7-8; and 
 
(d) essential agricultural open burning. 
 
(2) Open burning other than those categories listed in (1) of 
this section may be conducted only during the months of March 
through November. 

Section 7-6 Firefighting Training 
 
(1) The department may issue an air quality open burning permit 
for open burning of asphalt shingles, tarpaper, or insulated 
wire which is a part of a building, oil or petroleum products, 
and automobile or aircraft bodies and interiors for training 
firefighters if: 
 
(a) the fire is restricted to a building or structure, a 
permanent training facility, or other appropriate training site 
in a site other than a solid waste disposal site; 
 
(b) the material to be burned will not be allowed to smolder 
after the training session has terminated, and no public 
nuisance will be created; 
 
(c) all asbestos-containing material has been removed; 
 
(d) asphalt shingles, flooring material, siding, and insulation, 
which might contain asbestos have been removed, unless samples 
have been analyzed by a certified laboratory and shown to be 
asbestos free; 
 
(e) all prohibited material that can be removed safely and 
reasonably has been removed; 
 
(e) the open burning accomplishes a legitimate training need; 
 
(g) clear educational objectives have been identified for the 
training; 
 



(h) burning is limited to that necessary to accomplish the 
educational objectives; 
 
(i) the training operations and procedures are consistent with 
nationally accepted standards of good practice; and 
 
(j) emissions from the open burning will not endanger public 
health or welfare or cause or contribute to a violation of any 
Montana or Federal ambient air quality standard. 
 
(2) The department may place any reasonable requirements in an 
air quality firefighter training open burning permit that the 
department determines will reduce emissions of air pollutants or 
will minimize the impact of emissions, and the recipient of a 
permit must adhere to those conditions. 
 
(3) The applicant may be required, prior to each burn, to notify 
the department of the anticipated date and location of the 
proposed training exercise and the type and amount of material 
to be burned. The department may be notified by phone, fax, or 
in writing. 
 
(4) An application for an air quality firefighter training open 
burning permit must be made on a form provided by the 
department. The applicant shall provide adequate information to 
enable the department to determine whether the application 
satisfies the requirements of this rule for a permit. 
 
(5) Proof of publication of public notice, consistent with this 
rule, must be submitted to the department as part of any 
application. An applicant for an air quality firefighter 
training open burning permit shall notify the public of the 
application for a permit by legal publication, at least once, in 
a newspaper of general circulation in the area affected by the 
application. The notice must be published no sooner than 10 days 
prior to submittal of an application and no later than 10 days 
after submittal of an application. The form of the notice must 
be provided by the department and must include a statement that 
public comments may be submitted to the department concerning 
the application within 20 days after publication of notice or 
filing of the application, whichever is later. A single public 
notice may be published for multiple applicants if the public 
notice lists all covered applicants. 
 
(6) When the department approves or denies the application for a 
permit under this rule, a person who is jointly or severally 
adversely affected by the department’s decision may request a 



hearing before the board. The request for hearing must be filed 
within 15 days after the department renders its decision and 
must include an affidavit setting forth the grounds for the 
request. The contested case provisions of the Montana 
Administrative Procedure Act, Title 2, chapter 4, part 6, MCA, 
apply to a hearing before the board under this section. The 
department’s decision on the application is not final unless 15 
days have elapsed from the date of the decision and there is no 
request for a hearing under the section. The filing of the 
request for a hearing postpones the effective date of the 
department’s decision until the conclusion of the hearing and 
the issuance of a final decision by the board. 
 

Section 7-7 Conditional Air Quality Open Burning Permits 
 
(1) The department may issue a conditional air quality open 
burning permit if the department determines: 
 
(a) alternative methods of disposal would result in extreme 
economic hardship to the applicant; and 
 
(b) emissions from open burning will not endanger public health 
or welfare or cause or contribute to a violation of any Montana 
or Federal ambient air quality standard. 
 
(2) The department must be reasonable when determining whether 
alternative methods of disposal would result in extreme economic 
hardship to the applicant. 
 
(3) Conditional open burning must conform with BACT. 
 
(4) The department may issue a conditional air quality open 
burning permit to dispose of: 
 
(a) wood and wood byproduct trade wastes by any business, trade, 
industry, or demolition project; or 
 
(b) untreated wood waste at a licensed landfill site, if the 
department determines that: 
 
(i) the proposed open burning would occur at an approved burn 
site, as designated in the solid waste management system license 
issued by the Montana Department of Environmental Quality 
pursuant to ARM Title 17, chapter 50 subchapter 5; and 
 
(ii) prior to issuance of the conditional air quality open 
burning permit, the wood waste pile is inspected by the 



department or its designated representative and no prohibited 
materials listed in Section 7-2, other than wood waste, are 
present. 
 
(5) A permit issued under this rule is valid for the following 
periods: 
 
(a) Wood and wood byproduct trade wastes - one year, annually 
renewable; and 
 
(b) untreated wood waste at licensed landfill sites - single 
burn. A new permit must be obtained for each burn. 
 
(6) A permit granted under (4)(a) above is a temporary measure 
to allow time for the entity generating the trade wastes to 
develop alternative means of disposal. 
 
(7) The department may place any reasonable requirements in a 
conditional air quality open burning permit that the department 
determines will reduce emissions of air pollutants or will 
minimize the impact of emissions, and the recipient of such a 
permit must adhere to those conditions. For a permit granted 
pursuant to subsection (4) (a) above, BACT for the year covered 
by the permit will be specified in the permit; however the 
source may be required, prior to each burn, to receive approval 
from the department of the date of the proposed burn to ensure 
that good ventilation exists and to assign priorities if other 
sources in the area request to burn on the same day. Approval 
may be obtained by calling the City-County Health Department at 
(406)454-6950. 
 
(8) An application for a conditional air quality open burning 
permit must be made on a form provided by the department. The 
applicant shall provide adequate information to enable the 
department to determine that the application satisfies the 
requirements for a conditional air quality open burning permit 
contained in this rule. Proof of publication of public notice, 
as required in subsection (9) of this rule, must be submitted to 
the department as part of any application. 
 
(9) An applicant for a conditional air quality open burning 
permit shall notify the public of the application by legal 
publication, at least once, in a newspaper of general 
circulation in the area affected by the application. The notice 
must be published no sooner than 10 days prior to submittal of 
an application and no later than 10 days after submittal of an 
application. The form of the notice must be provided by the 



department and must include a statement that public comments may 
be submitted to the department concerning the application within 
20 days after publication of notice or filing of the 
application, whichever is later. A single public notice may be 
published for multiple applicants if the public notice lists all 
covered applicants. 
 
(10) When the department approves or denies the application for 
a permit under this rule, a person who is jointly or severally 
adversely affected by the department’s decision may request a 
hearing before the board. The request for hearing must be filed 
within 15 days after the department renders its decision and 
must include an affidavit setting forth the grounds for the 
request. The contested case provisions of the Montana 
Administrative Procedure Act, Title 2, chapter 4, part 6, MCA, 
apply to a hearing before the board under this section. The 
department’s decision on the application is not final unless 15 
days have elapsed from the date of the decision and there is no 
request for a hearing under the section. The filing of the 
request for a hearing postpones the effective date of the 
department’s decision until the conclusion of the hearing and 
the issuance of a final decision by the board. 

Section 7-8 Emergency Open Burning Permits 
 
(1) The department may issue an emergency air quality open 
burning permit to allow burning of a substance not otherwise 
approved for burning under this rule if the applicant 
demonstrates that the substance to be burned poses an immediate 
threat to public health and safety, or plant or animal life, and 
that no alternative method of disposal is reasonably available. 
 
(2) Oral authorization to conduct emergency open burning may be 
requested from the department by telephone at (406)454-6950. The 
applicant must provide the following 
information: 
 
(a) facts establishing that alternative methods of disposing of 
the substance are not reasonably available; 
 
(b) facts establishing that the substance to be burned poses an 
immediate threat to human health and safety or plant or animal 
life; 
 
(c) the legal description or address of the site where the burn 
will occur; 



 
(d) the amount of material to be burned; 
 
(e) the date and time of the proposed burn; and 
 
(f) The date and time that the spill or incident giving rise to 
the emergency was first noticed. 
 
(3) Within 10 days of receiving oral authorization to conduct 
emergency open burning under (2) above, the applicant must 
submit to the department a written application for an emergency 
open burning permit containing the information required above 
under (2)(a-f) 
 

Section 7-9 Commercial Film Production Open Burning Permits 
 
(1) The department may issue an air quality open burning permit 
for open burning of otherwise prohibited material as part of a 
commercial or educational film or video production for motion 
pictures or television. 
 
(2) The department may issue an air quality open burning permit 
under this rule if the department determines that emissions from 
open burning will not endanger public health or welfare or cause 
or contribute to a violation of any Montana or Federal ambient 
air quality standard. 
 
(3) An open burning permit issued under this rule is valid for a 
single production. 
 
(4) Open burning under this rule must conform with BACT. 
 
(5) The department may place any reasonable requirements in an 
air quality permit issued under this rule that the department 
determines will reduce emissions of air pollutants or minimize 
the impact of emissions, and the recipient of a permit must 
adhere to those conditions. 
 
(6) An application for an air quality permit under this rule 
must be made on a form provided by the department. The applicant 
shall provide adequate information to enable the department to 
determine whether the application satisfies the requirements of 
this rule for a permit. Proof of publication of public notice, 
as required in subsection (7) of this rule, must be submitted to 
the department before an application will be considered 
complete. 
 



(7) An applicant for an air quality commercial film production 
open burning permit shall notify the public of its application 
by legal publication, at least once, in a newspaper of general 
circulation in the area affected by the application. The notice 
must be published no sooner than 10 days prior to submittal of 
an application and no later than 10 days after submittal of an 
application. Form of the notice must be provided by the 
department and must include a statement that public comments may 
be submitted to the department concerning the application within 
20 days after publication of notice or filing of the 
application, whichever is later. A single public notice may be 
published for multiple applicants if the public notice lists all 
covered applicants. 
 
(8) When the department approves or denies the application for a 
permit under this rule, a person who is jointly or severally 
adversely affected by the deportment’s decision may request a 
hearing before the board. The request for hearing must be filed 
within 15 days after the department renders its decision and 
must include an affidavit setting forth the grounds for the 
request. The contested case provisions of the Montana 
Administrative Procedure Act, Title 2, chapter 4, part 6, MCA, 
apply to a hearing before the board under this rule. The 
department’s decision on the application is not final unless 15 
days have elapsed from the date of the decision and there is no 
request for a hearing under this section. The filing of a 
request for a hearing postpones the effective date of the 
department’s decision until conclusion of the hearing and 
issuance of a final decision by the board. 

Section 7-10 Fees 
 
The department may charge an appropriate permit fee for a 
firefighting training permit, conditional air quality open 
burning permit, emergency open burning permit, or commercial 
film production open burning permit. 
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1 BEFORE THE BOARD OF HEALTH ~-':D ::l;VIl'.O:'>1'(DI'TAL SCIENCES
 
OF THE STATE OF MOHTA!I),
 

2
 

In the Matter of Co~p1iance of ) fINDINGS OF fACT 
Sti~$on LUmber Co~par,y, Libby, Montana ) CONCLUSIONS Of L),W 
with National ~,bient Air Quality ) ~D ORDER ADOPTING 
Standards for Particulate Matter and ) STIPUf-ATIOIl Of 
~ontana ~~bient ~ir Quality standards ) DEPARTMENT AFD 
for PM-10 ) STIX50N LllXBU COY.?>.Wi 

---------------} 

The Departmant of ~ealth and Enviro~~ental Sciences 

("Department") and Stinson Luober Co:::pany of Libby, Montana 

("stil:lson") have filed with the Soard of Health and Environ­

~ental Sciences ("30ard") a Joint Petition seeking a Board 

Order approving and adopting proposed additional emission 

controls, applicable to Stimson, for attainment and 

maintenance of the National ~~bient Air Quality Standards for 

particulate matter ("PM-I0 N~';'Q5") and the Montana Jl.nbient 

Air Quality Stanc!lorcs ~cr F~-10 (":~-10 1"')'_"Q5") in the Libby 

area. 

Pursuant to public notice, and on December 16, 1~94, at 

the Board's hearing in Billing5, Montana, the Board conducted 

a hearing on the Joint Petition. At the hearing testimony 

and evidence were presented by the DeP:rtlnent and an 

opportunity was provided to all other interested parties to 

present testimony and evidence concerning the ~oint Petition. 

'Based on the record in this proceeding a~d the StipUlation 

entered into betveen the Department and Stimson, the Board 

enters the folloving findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law and 

Order in regard to this lllatter: 
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1 illiPl.E&~0 f P,Ci'
 

2
 1. That on July 1, 1987, the United States Environ~en-

3
 tal Protection ;.gency (HEP;''') pronulgated national ar..bient
 

4
 air quality standards fOl: partiCUlate ~,atter (l:',eas~red ir. the
 

a~bient air as Fl'.-lO, cr particles with an aerodyna~ic dia~e-

6
 ter less than or e~ual to a nCPlnal 10 micrcneters). The
 

7
 a~nual standard fer particulate catter (PK-10) of 50 oioro­

8 grams per cubic =.eter (annual arithnetic nean) , and the 24­

9 I hour standard of 150 nicrograns per cubic meter (24-hour 

average concentration) ~ere pro~u19ated by EPA pursuar.t t~ 

11 Section 109 of the Federal Clear. ~ir Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, 

12 ~., as emended by the Clean Air Act Amend~ents of 1990 

13 (HAct"). 

14 2. That en April 29, 1988, the Board adopted state -
anbient air quality standards for PM-IO, including an annual 

16 standard of SO r.icrograr.s per cubic ~eter (annual arithmetic 

17 roean) and a 24-hour standard of 150 micrograms per cubic 

18 roeter (24-hour average concentration). ARM 16.8.821. 

19 3. That Section 110 of the Act requires each state to 

SUbMit an implementation plan for the control of each air 

21 pollutant for whiCh a national ambient air quality standard 

22 has been pro~u19ated. Since a national standard has been 

23 promUlgated for particUlate !:latter, the State 01: Montana is 

24 required to sub~it to EPA an i:plementation plan for particu­

late matter. 

4. That, pursuant to the 1990 Federal Clean Air Act 

27 AJIlendJnent.s, Libby was designated to nona:tainJ:lent for 1'1'1-10 

27.2.6.1 -
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1 by operation of la~. 42 U.S.C. 7407(d) (4)(8), as a~ended.
 

:2
 Further, the "'.ct designated the Libby area as a "moderate"
 

PM-10 nonattainnent area. 42 U.S.C. 7513(a), as a~ended.
 

4 For areas desigr.ated as moderate, the State ~as required to
 

submit to EPA an i",?le~entaticn plan no later than one year 

6 from enactment of the 1990 arnene:ents. 42 U.S.C. 7513a(a)(2). 

7 The area encompassed in the mocerate nonattainment desig-

B nation (hereafter "Lib~y nonattainment area") generally 

9 includes the City of Libby and that portion of Lincoln county 

within t~e vicinity of the boundaries of the city of Libby. 

11 S. That. results of air quality sampling and JIlonitoring 

12 from 1986 through 1991 have demonstrated violations within 

13 the Libby nonattainment area of the 24-hour and annual stan­

14 dards cO:ltained in both the PM-I0 NJl....QS and the PM-I0 l".A.hQS. 

6. That on ~ovember 25, 1991 Governor Stephens sub~it-

16 ted to EPA an imple~entation plan for Libby, Montana demon­

17 strating attainment of the PH-I0 ~~~QS. The implementation 

18 plan relied upon receptor modeling kno~n as chemical mass 

19 balance (CX3) to identify the major e~ission sources contrit ­

uting to noncompliance. The irnpiementation plan consisted of 

2~ an emission control plan that controlled fugitive dust emis­

22 sions from ~oad~ays. emissions from residential woodburninq. 

23 and industrial- emissions from then Champion International 

24 (the predecessor to Stimson Lumber company). 

7. That on October 7, 1992, tPA conditionally approved 

26 the Libby implementation plan pending fulfillment of certain 

27 commitments, inclUding a contingency plan, in the event of 



control 

1 continued ?:~-1 0 ~.onat ta ir.r:.ent. Governor Racicot subr.1i tted 

2 the contingency plan on Y.ay 24, 1993. EP~ subsequently 

notified the DEp~rt~&nt of deficiencies in the plan on xay 

4 27, 1994. 

-


5 B. That "he Dep~rt~ent and stimson have agreed to 

6 additional e~ission controls, ~hich would be applicable to 

7 Sti~son in the event that: (a) the Department or EPA deter-

a mines that Libby has failed to attain or ::laintain the PX-10 

9 standards, and (h) stimson is found to be a significant 

10 contributor to such nonattaimllent. 'The additional controls 

11 agreed to by the Depart~ent and Stimson are described in 

12 Exhibit A, ~hich is attached to this Order and incorpprated 

13 iherein by refererce. 

14 9. That it is the intent of the parties that the addi­ -15 tional emission controls described 1n Exhibit A, after adop­

16 tion and incorporation by Board Order, shall be submitted to 

17 the Environmental Protection Aqency for review and approval 

18 as a part of .the State Il:\plementation Plan for the attainment 

19 and maintenance of the PM-10 NAAQS. 

20 10. That, as provided in the StipUlation or the par­

21 ties, the Board may issue an appropr1ate Order to adopt the 

22 emission control strategy described in Exhibit A as enforce­

23 able.measures applicable to stimson. 

24 

25 CQHCLUSIQNS OF LAW 

Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact, the Board 

27 hereby enter5 the following conclusion·s of Law: 

-:,. 
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1 1. All parties have been provided ~ith appropriate
 

2
 notice and an opportunity to participate in this matter.
 

Title 2, chapters 3 anq 4, HCA. 'Ihe pUblic notice require­

4
 ments set forth in 40 crR sectio~ 51.102 have been fulfilled. 

5 2. The Department is required to prep~re and develop a 

6 comprehensive plan for the prevention, abatement, and control 

7 of air pOllution in this state. sectio:l 75-2-112 (2) (c), MC.... 

8 3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary 

9 to achieve and maintain such levels of air quality as will 

10 protect human health and welfare. section 75-2-1 11(3), MC.... 

11 4. A revision of the Montana State Air Quality Control 

12 Implementation Plan is necessary to assure attainment and 

13 maintenance of the PM-10 N~~QS in the Libby area. 

14 s. Adoption of the additional emission controls de­

15 scribed in Exhibit A is necessary to assure attainment and 

16 maintenance of the PM-10 N~~QS and PM-10 MAAQS in the Libby 

17 area. 

1a 6. The Board has authority to issue an appropriate 

19 Order that adopts the additional emissio:l controls described 

20 in Exhibit A,as enforceable measures applicable to stimson. 

21 7. All Findings of Fact are hereby incorporated in 

22 these Conclusions of Law. 

23 ORDER 

24 Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact and conclusions 

25 of Law, IT IS 'HEREBY ORDERED: 

26 1. That the additional emission controls set forth in 

27 Exhibit A are adopted by the Board and are incorporated 

27.2.6.1 (6) 
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1 herein as part of this Order. 

2 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

2. That stimson shall implement the emission control 

I strategy as adopted in this Order. 

3. That this Order shall be enforceable by the Depart­

~ent. 

4. That this Order shall become effective irnr.,ediately
 

upon issuance.
 

5. That modifications of this Order shall only be by
 

initiation of the Soard or by petition to the Board and the
 

issuance of a sUbsequent order revising this Order.
 

6. That a copy of thi. Order ~s executed by the Board
 

be provided to a representative of each party to this pro­

ceeding.
 

~ 

DATED this JL day of Ye.C--, H94 

N=~~ U ~______
RAYHONP W. GUSTAFSON 
Chairman, Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences 

>. 
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Lewis , Clark Co.STATE OF MONTANA I ,SUbject:

AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Pollution
 

Control ProgramIMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

25.9.3.2 BOARD O~ER AND ASSOCIATED STIPULATION BETWEEN TE! 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES AND ASARCO FOR 
REVISION OF THE MONTANA STATE AIR QUALITY CONTROL IMPLEMENTATION 
PLAN. 

: 'I' B!:FOit!: ~-:! .~:.:'"" OF HEALTH AJ:t') tJlVIROHHCTAL SCI!:IICES 
O!' TH! STAT!: OF "ClIft}.!'A 

:n tne,Ka~~I= :~ ~~. Appli:a~i~n
 
~! ~~~ ~~s:--=!~~ :! *.~~~ t~~
 

:' £nvir:lnDen-:&':' 1=iences ~gr TINDIlIGS OF
 
; ,:R.vision of ~~I Y.ontana stat. Air FACf,
 

:1 OUali ty Cor.~-:l Z:pl...ntation c:lHCLtJUOKS OF
 
i ! Plan R.la,;:!.:,.; '::.~ ConU'ol of SUUur lAw AND
 

, DioXid. !:::i..i~r.s fr:lll tha Lead ORDER
 
~ ; S.altal: I.:l:a':.l:l at East Halana,
 

~Mont&na, ~.~.:l en:! operat.d by
 
! ~ Asarco In~:;:=&':.ad
 

, ,----------...;.--- ­
10; on Fa::-.;I.~ 25, 1994, -::l:Ia Dapartllant ot RaaltJI and 

11 ~Enviroll:laJl~l Sciencu (-Depart:lant-) filad vitJI tJla Board ot 
I 

U ~ Haalth an:l I.~\"i:'onwant&l Sci.nce. (-IOlird-) a ...tition fOr 
; I 

13 Itavision c: ':.I\a Montana State Air Quality ConUell 

14 llalll...ntatic:l illan, .aeltin9 a Board order appravinq and 

'15 adoptillCJ a prapo.ad control stral:&qy tor adlJ.avlnq and 

16 lIaintainin~ ~":a primary SOz HAAQS in tha Ellsl: Balana araa. 

17 PurSU&~':. :::1 public notice, and on March 11, 1994" at thl 

11 C09svell 8uildillCJ, Halana, Hontane, the Board conductad a 

12 ha.rUtq on ~. Patition til~ by tha Dapart:llant. At tJla 

20 haarill9 tuti:ony and avidanca vara pru.nt~·by tJla Departaallt 
I
21 and Asareo lr.~ratad, r-As&reo-). Tha Dapllrt:llent and ANrco 

22 also pr.sall-;ed to the Board for its ccmsldaration a 

23 StipulatiOll, datad ttarCll 15, 1994 (-Stipulation-). All 

24 opportunity 1:0 ~ haard va. provid.d ~.all interest~ partia. 

25 at tile h.ari.~. Baaed on the record in this procaad1ni, tha 

H Board entera ~':Ie tollowillCJ Findinqs ot Fact. Conclusions ot Law 

27 and Ordll: L~ :~ard to this aattar: 
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"!'j"-llCiS or ""CI
 
:
 1 • ': :Is: :1:1 3ej:l:e:::>er 14, 197] , '='1e uni";:.;..1 S~:es 

. ;:: i~~:;· ~~~ .I::~:!:-;" ::e-::'::"Isl ~i.r.~ ;.:': :~s.li~y ·s:..~.=~s .
 

~ ~ (·llAA~i": ~:= S~~~~= =~i~.s (~••sured as ~lfur ~ioxi~.,
 
~ j"S02")' These s:a~~a=:s ¥.re promul9a~ld by EPA pur.uan~ ~o
 
7 ~I fad.ral Clean Ai: Ac:-.::, .;2 D.S.C. 55 7401, .~ liP" a.
 

3 a_nd.d l:Iy :.'1. C~e!lft Air Ac~ AIIIenl1lll.nU of 1190 (·r.d.ral
 

~ Ac~"). 

10 %. Tt'.n pri~:y !IUQS d.U"1 llv.ls at lir quality vhic:b
 

11 ar. dle~erlllined by ~A :0 be nec:e...ry, with an .dequat...rqill
 

12 Clf saC.~y, :~ ;:==':t~ :he p~lic: health. Secondary NAAQI
 

U d.Ul'le l.vels Clf air quali:y vnic:h arl aeumin.d by EPA to be
 

14 n.c••••ry ~o pro~~ the pUblic weUar. troa any tnavn or
 -
l' .ntic:ipa~ed adver•••ff.cts of a pollutant.
 

16 ]. "nIat the prbary annual SOz IlAAQS is .0 aicroqr_
 

17 per CIll:lic ceter (0.0] parta per mUUCln) ot 1lOJ, a_l
 

11 arithmetic: ~.an (40 eFR" S 50.4(a»). Tb. primary 24-~our SOz
 

19 NAAQS is 365 aic:roq:a::s per ~ic ..~er (0.14 ppa) of SOz,
 

'20 "X~ 24-hour c:onc:entration, not ~ be .XC:leded aor. than
 

21 once per year (40 cr.R S 50.4(b).
 

22 4. Tbat tJl.l HCOIldary S02 NAAQS i. 1300 aicrlllJr&_ per
 

23 c:ul:lic: _t.r (0.5 PI=) of S~, aax~ ]-hour c:one-ntrat,ion, no~
 

24 to be .xcledad DOra tban one- per y.ar (40 CFlt S 50.5).
 

5. 'nIat in A\l9lIst, 1910, the Board lIdo~ed trontarla
 

2& Aablen~ Air Qaality S:aDdards (·KAAQS") ~~r .ulfur dioxil1.,
 

27 inc:ludinq: an annual .tandard af 0.02 ppa (.Mual avara91): a
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;1 

1 ~ 2'-hour s:anda:-:5 o~ o. ~~ ~;::1 r2~-ho::::' aY~::'aqa), n:lt to be 

:: Ilaxcae~el1 J::::Ire than once pe::, i'U:': ~nd an ho::= l y standarl1 of O. 5 

) 11 J:p:l (one-hour averaqa), ::=~ -::1 ::e axcaa:jel1 ::Ire than 11 tilles 

., ::-: ~~~. c:~%~~':':~".·. ~~ .=:::-:::5 •.:~:,.: ~'.!.!:!9J .. 

5 ~ 
, 

~ Helena, Montana, as nO~':-:sir~!~: ro:, 502 :ssel1 on historical
 

7 a=bient =onitorinq da~a S~::I~~r.; viola,:~ons ot the primary 24­


; hour $02 GAAQ$. The EPA r.:::s::lir~nt ~asi~~tion encompassel1
 

, . thst portion of East Mal_::a an~ 7ieini~y located within a 0,67
 

10 ~ilolleter radius cente:-e:5 :n :::. sinter stora;e tNild!n9 at the 

11 Asarco priDary laad s:elt!= ("t:st Helena facility"). 

7. That secti;:I ::~ ::I: -:.'1a fe:hral Act (42 U.S.C. S 

13 7410), requires each state :0 s=it an !l!Ip1e:antation plan for 

14 the control of each air p:rllutant for vhich a national ambient 

15 air quality standard has been ;lrOll\l19ated. SiDce staNSard,,·· 

16 have been prollulqated for sulfu:, oxides, the Stlte of Kontlna 

17 is required to subait an i::;tle:e~tation plan for sultur dioxide 

18 to EPA. 

19 •• That on February 14, 1975, t.'le Department and Asarco. 

20 stipulated to a final c::Introl ;llan for the control ot _lfur 

21 l1ioxide .missions trOll the East Helena facility, wbJ.cb va~ 

22 approved by the SOard on Kay 16, 1975. On Septeabu' 1', 1175, 

2J EPA approved a proposed ~ ~trol strateqy tor the East 
I 

24 Helena facility that incorporated the f lnal control plan 

. 25 adopted by the Soard. This control strate9"1 vas incorporated 

26 into the Hantana State Air QUality COntrol l::ple..ntation Plan 

27 I"SIP"). 

J 
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: l 9. :.,;a~ i:l ;,;::-:.1. ~s" ~'la t:apa:-=an~ slll:llai:'~eCS • 

~ ~ :,eyi~·.,n ~ ~"la SZ? ~:I:- ':lle !as~ Helen. araa. vlliCll vas

:I,desiqneCS •• achoieye ::=~lia:\:. lIi~1l ~h. SOz HU.QS. 

::'~?=se:f ~:' a~;::-:·:. ~~.:.s :~·.·.is~=:: :,:\ .1~lr, ~!'IJ (.ce :-.:1. Rei­

; 110'951. !::::~ fi~al &:-:::':1:1 ~.&S r.::,: ':alten penlSinq ll~i;ni::I 

~tcCftCernin; ~'l. :.de:-al s':.=~ ll~iih.:' reiUla~iona• 
. ! . 10. :'1\a~ in :IOVe:.:e: Uto. ~'a ~aderal Ac:t vas
 

; lSiinificar.:1Y .~ande~. an~ :'e~i:-ecs tha~ any SIP lac:lttni full
 

; : ~pproY.l ta r.su~=i~:a~ 1Ir.~er nail !Juid.line. containaCS in :~a
 

~., .••ended. Ac:~ (<1.2 U.S.::. S 75U(bll. Ttla feda:'al Ac~ asUblistlaCS
 

11 May 15. 19-12. as to':a d...~line ':0 sllDai~ • s,.altur clioxi2e
 

:~ . cont.r:ll p:'a:1 !:= ~':I ~.: Eela::a are. ':.0 !PI. (42 D.S.C. S
 

13 75141. ar.d. raquira. ~a~ ::a new SIP provida tor .tuinaan~ of
 

U the priaary SOz HAAQS no l.ter tMn Hovel:lDar 15, 1'" (U
 -15 U.S.C. S ?514a(bll. 

15 11. ':'bat tha Dttpert::ant and Asarc:o hava re.".llUtad tha 

17 au1an~ air quellty i:;:ac:-.s of the Asareo Ea.t Helana facility 

11 IIt111z in9 astablished protoc:ols. dispersion ~el1ni 

19 teChniquas, and dauilad -cission inventorias approvad by the 

20 tlepartaant and EPA. 

n u. nat asing bo1:h the It1'DM (RoU;!l Tanain Dispersion 

22 Kodell and ISCST (IIIdust:-ial Sourca eoaplax SiJrpl. hrrainl 

23 .ciSels. and utU1z~ =-J..-ran~ allovabla aissions fr_ tIla 

ZC barco East Kel:ana facility. 1IOd.U.ni analy... prad.iC:-.s 

z:, viola~ions of th. p:'ic.ar"/ 502 IIAAQS (botll. annual and 24-t1ollr 

25 S~andards) 1n ar.as of elava~ed ~arrain OIluiCSa of 1:ha area 

..
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1:1. ':llal: ~ba Dapt~.:ant l:1S Ul~:: vi~ ~a Boa~ a 

PCl~i~ion tot' Itavislon o~ ':lIa !!,n,:a:'l: S1:S::a A;: OUAll~ Con:ol 

l::pla~anta~ion Plan. s ..ltin; a 30an ':lT~ar .pp~l.n9 anel 

S ::t:'"'I':ain:'~'il ::la pr i:ary 3:l,2 :;;';'CS :'n '::le tast Helena, a:.a. 

;; Specifically. tha Dapa~an': proposd ~a follov1rlt;; ~t 

~ Ch.p~ar $ ot th" SIP be :avisael ~ c:r.:plataly clalatl", ~a 

! ex1stin~ con~rol strataqy :c: ::ha S~ HUQS 1n tha ust Halana 

, eraa; ancl. ~"..t to'!a proposad ;:riJary 502 i:.uos control strataqy 

10 for East Halana be adopte:s and 1nc::-poratad into tha SIP u a 

11 naw Chapt.ar 25. 

12 14. =bat sinca tha :111", of t..~a ~r~ant's patition. 

13 tha caparaant and As.reo hava prasantad to ~a Baud • 

14 Stipulat10n vtIic:tl inciadas • proposad control stratev far 

15 .Chiavi", .nd ..1ntaiainq tha prbary 502 1QAQ5 in ~a East 

16 Helana .raa IExhibit A to tha StiPlllation. antltlad -Elliuion 

17 Liaitatlons .:'Id Conditions - Asarco lncorporatad-). 

11 15. ThlIt t!III Control strataqy att.acllad to ~a stipulation 

19 as Exhibit A contains spacific lillitations. conCSitions ancs 

20 r.qllira.anu th.t .ra Pr'OJIO,Sed to be .pplicabla to tl\e ....rco 

21 East Helen. facility. TIla control strataqy prop_ad by the 

22 DapartHnt and ....rco IExllibit A to Cha Stipulation, ~ntitlaCS 

21 -Ellission LiDitations anCS Conditions - Asarco lnc=orpor.tad-, 

24 haraattar "bst Helan. control str.tS9Y-), includilllJ tha 

2$ Stipulation, is .ttachaCS ::0 this Order a. Appendix A anCS by 

p 26 this rateranca is incorpo:.taCS harain as part of ~ia OrCSar. 

27 16. . tbat usinq tlo1:h tha Itm!I and IScsr lICIdals, and 

$ 
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~
 
Il:Hhin; tha EllS: ;;alt.~S c:Ir::rol s:=a:lgy, cOI:lpliancI 'Ii:."
 

~ , both tha 24-hOll:- an~ ~t ~~nllal S02 IIMQS is dllllonsUatll4. ::. 

:!4-hCIU' s:an:sar:l has ;:::1o.t."I to ~ cor. dif~lc:ult to a=i.ve in 

~ =odalin; and ccnt:'~l st:'1te;y. 

i 17. That the t&:.~ Helena control suateO' establ1st1l1S a 

7 fixed eDission li:i~:i::l ~or the acid plant stack, crushin, 

a ~ill ba,hous. stack &1. ::ushin; Dill ba;house stack 12. a:ld 

~ concentrate s:ora~, an:l ~ndlin;~ildln" While parfo~n:a 

10 requir.anu (work ;::-a:-":':es) have baen utablished for ot.!llr 

11 alnor 502 sourc.s. !:issions frolll the blast furnace stack and 

12 the sint.r plant s:a:~ ~:-. allowed to vary in accordance wl~ 

13 a series of equations ~at are based upon a dispersion aodelinq -14 analysis (Exhibit !I to the Stipulation. entitled '-Kodalinq 

IS Analysis in SlIIJPOrt of <:=pliance D_onsUation for SO:a JlriJlary 

11 HMQS at !Ast Helena, ~:rtana-). buc:o a,re_ ~t it vlll 

11 need to iJ:Ipleaent ;:ro==ion and process controls vtllcb vill 

111 insure that the l1:lita:ions are not exceeded on a daily llr 

19 annual,basis. 

20 11. That as par: of the ..isaion 11.1:.tlona allll 

21 conditions applicable to the barco East Helena racillty, the 

22 East lIelena conUol strategy con:'lns .ethods for CSetanininq 

21 e.ission 11a1ta for the ~la.t furnace and sinter plant stacks •. 

24 and the raquir_nt.. by 1Ihicb al~ auch ..ission l1a1tatlons imd 

2S conditions are ::Ill:!e. vantifiule and enforceable by to". 
26 Dapartaant. 

2' It. That the _i..ion liDitations and condltiona and the 

I 
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1 ~ t.es'.Jon; .nd reFort.in; ~e~:'e=en'ts C;:I':.l1ine~ in Ule' Ea.: ~ele~lI 
: cont.:,:: st.ra:eqy e:,e ~~:en~ed ':~ .ch1~e .nd :&In:.1n 

J II ;oDFU.n:e w1U1 ttle l':'i:a;oy 502 Ilu.eS. 
~ . 

: 20. :~~': i~ =::1: -:: ~e=r.s';:"I~. :=:r:';Z:I:• ...-i':.': ~~e 

3 ~ p:'iaary S0: I;AAQS IIs1::; '::le it'mK .r.:! :SCST :::::i81., ~e As."-",'I t.st Helena racili,:y ':IUS~ be s~je~ ~ tb.i ..iasion 

7 Uaitations.nd cond:::~;O\S set tOnJl in tJIi. t." Helena con:rol 

3 ".t.rateqy. 

3 :no Tn.t tn. Ctpsru:en't .nd ;a.reo .91"" that, qiven 

10 "indin; tio. 20, .tlove, =e So.rd ..y isS\lS .n .ppnlpriate Order 

11 t.h.t. .CSopta the l~l~.tions, 'con:!i':ions IUId require.enu 

U contained in ~e Eas': l!elena c:ln'trol s:rateort (Exhil3it A ~ the 

13· StipUlation). .nd req-.Iires the .... as enrorcs.131e ....ures 

i4 appUc:altle to ~e barco E.st HelMa hcili~ pun1Iant to 

15 Itontana l.w. 

16 22. '!bat ~. test Helena centrol str.~ d_ not 

17 .ddress co.pU.nce t:y =e Ea.t Helea .rea with either the 

11 hderal second.ry 5°2 IlAAQ5 or the ~ IlUQ5. ~er .ction 

19 by the Bo.rd in the tuture will !Ie necessary to addr••• 

20 concerns recJ.rcUnq cOllpli.nc. with the.e requir~u, and 

21 .dditional control••1Id liaitations D.y be nece••ary .t the 

22 Asarco East Belen. facility. 

U 23. '!bat As.rco ruaiJIs COnc:erD1d with the rel1a~ilityof 

24 the IlTDIC aodel. doe. not in .ny w.y .ctnowledqe the nllal3ility 

Z5 or tne ItTDK DOdel, .nd entered into :he sutl:l.itted Stipul.tion 

26 in the spirit ot cooper.tion, 

7 
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~na~ :ne e=ission ~i=;:a:;=ns. ==nditicns a~ r~ n:s se~
 

2
 for~n in =h~ tas: !~len. ::~~r:l s~:~=egy s~all r tn in full
 

) . force and e!!e:= a!~er ao=?:io~ ~ the B=ard. unle•• expre.sly
 

S 2'. :'lU: pU:SUL-:: := se~;':;, 110 ot ':I1a haral Act. any
 

,
 li.i~a=ions, =Dndi~iD~~ and c':l1er requir..en:s that are
 

7 contained in a cl'ntrol stra:.agy desilJlled to adL1eve and
 

S l!lain~ain c=;Iliar.ce vi':l1 :na IlUQS .un be enforCeable by both
 

9 ·~ne De~a~en~ and EPA.
 

10 25. Tllat the l1d:a~iC1"~, c:ondi~ions atld requireaen:s 

11 cDntaine~ in ";he £sst Helena c:!Itrol strataCJY are consistent 

12 witn the ~r~~i.ior.s 0: ~~e ~on:.ana Clean Air Act. Ti~le 75. 

13 Chapter 2, l".::A, and rules pr_19a~ed pur.uant to tha Act. 

14 26. That the East Helena control .trU89Y. attar adoption -
15 and incorporation by Board order. IIIISt be auIIa1tt-S to the
 

16 EnvironaanUl Protection lolJency for reviw ancl approval a. a
 

17 revision ~o the !".anUna state Air QUalit;y l:ontrol
 

11 laple_ntation Plen, CCl:lta1n1n9 the control streteln' for
 

19 attainaant an:1 _intenance of the prilUlry SOz IQAQS in East
 

20 Helene.
 

21 27. 'l'1Iat the Depar=en~ and ASareo are prapoaiJlq, except
 

22 a. described balo-" in rindinq No. 21 relat1nq to catalyst
 

23 acreeniftlJ. that the requ.ir..enu conta1ned 1n the East Helene
 

24 control .trateCJY .vpers-Se the follovift9: all reqair_nu
 

25 containe~ ill the .xisti~ provision. of t.'1e SIP relating to
 

26 .ulfur ~iolCide in East Belena; any le.s .tri:19ent eorrupondinq
 

27 require=enu .et tOnh in any exi.tin; air quality perait
 

. 1 
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~ : :-~-:-s::~ly issued. ~::I .....rco =or' ~e kst Helena t.cility: .n:! .. 

~ :' ~:lY :'us strinqent c;::responc1inq require.nes set to:'UI i:: '!IV 

• ~ ::-:le: i.ssued. by ':he Board respectinll sUUur IUoxilSe _issions 

5 i n. '1'bat !!'\e Departllent .114 barco are Foposin; tha~ ~e 
i
 

, ~ !:a.: !!elena control stratellY be sUbject ':0 tbe c~lnuinll
 

3 ; !I;:pli:Sbility ot ~e Stipulated P1nc11nqs ot Fact, COnclusions
 

i ~::It ~'" alle! Order. :btd April 15, un. anlS appraved ~y the
 

1:1 i !l::la=: on flay U. 1912, respectin'il ~e criteria all4 procdures 

11 It::lr :I.intenance ot Asarco's acid pl~nt catalyst beds (epp:-oved 

12 ,by ~A on April U. UI4, as pu.tlUsbed in ~e Federal Jtetister 

13 of !".sy 1, 1914): provided, hovever, that the Boerd's prior 

10' ap~al ot such criteria &nil procedUr.. in un, a. CSucribalS 

15 abavs. s~ll, te",inate all4 no l0ll9'er be effective attar 

16 Uove:Hr 15. 1195. and it shall be unlavtul for Asarco to 

17 eapl:y such criteria end procedures for aintaance of the ac14 

11 ~lar.: catalyst beds atter that date. 

19 U. '!bat ~e DepatUlent &nil Asarco ere proposbq that the 

~O lbiUtions, conc1it1ons anc1 reqlllreMnts c:onuined 1ft the East 

21 Helena control strateqy becae effective iD8ediately upon the 

n issuance of this order, except. •• foll_: t!lIe ~ified 

ZJ eais.ion _nitorinq requirnents be_ effective on July 1, 
.~ .. 

Z4 11941 ~e repartill9 requir...nts apply CIfttJ' to ......ion
 

25 =ni::lrin'il elate ge~ered. after, July '1, 1'14: and the .-iSsiOIl
 

26 lWtations and conditions, except .s otherviae specifically
 

27 provided in PARr I. Section J, SUbsections' (H). el), and (It) of
 

j , 
'., 
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I"'It.h. conttel .:at.qy, become eff.l:tive en s.pteuu 1, U,". 

2 :.11 current .~fur dioxide ••inion aoni~or1r1lJ and reportini 

31 r.CNir••ent. and eisdon l1=itations and· conditions .ball 

~ ~e=sin i~ .::~~ '~~:il ~~••• da~.s; 

5 30. That~. DepartlDent and barco 19%'•• that it 0171115 be 

, appropriate for the loaA to ba"e an ord.r ~. t:hia PftJC8.dinq 

7 that incozoporlt.. the t.rils of the Stipulation and a~ the 

I l1.lI1tations, conlSit1ons and re:tQir...nu COntained 1ft the Ealt 

, Helena control .trateqy as enforcea~l....."r.. appl1"~I. ~ 

10 the ~rco £1st H.lena facility. 

11 31. That public notic. of the loard b.ar1.nq of IIu'c:b 11, 

12 11'" , concernilllJ the i.slaanc. of an Order a~lin, ttl. 

13 utters berein Val pWll1med in the folllNinll newspaper on Dr 

1& before "e~ 15, 1"": IDdepende~ Record,
 

15
 

16 CQIICLUSIQIIS or LA!
 
.. 

17 ....15 on the for.,oinl1 F1ndinV' of Faet., the lOUd Ilere!lr 

II .nter~ the follovlnl1 COnclusions of Law: 

t 1. 1. fte publ1c hal been provided vith appropriate DOt.1c:e , 
!.20 and an opportunity ~ participate in this utter. Tit1•. 2, 

21 Cbepter 3 and <I, IleA. 'ftle; pWll1.c notic. nqgireunts _t forth 

. 22 in 40 en .ee:t.1on 51.102 Ila.. been fulfilled. 

2:1 2. ~ DepartMnt of Hulth and Envirouent&l Sc1enc~.. 

24 1a c:IIa;'ed vitil :ttle re'PonaibUlty to .prepar~'~ .d....lop a 

25 ca.preta.ndve plan .~or the pr~.ntion, lba~nt, an4 con~l. 

26 Of air pollution in ttlia ltate~. Section .7S-2-112(C), IleA. 

21 

.­ 10 
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I
SUbject: Lewis , Clark Co.STATE OF MONTANA 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Pollution 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN Control program 

1 Board of Raaltb anll Erl\·:'~o_ul Sc:ienca. 1. raquizalS ':;) 

2 p~o':ac:t public: lIaal:!: an:1 ve:::ara by l1a1tinq tha la.els an:1 

J c:onc:antra~ion. of air r;)llutants within ":ha Sta~e. This 

. ~";l:lnsibili~y i:::!:::1a. ':!:_ a:1aption of Ulbien: .:u.!C':1s 

5 (Sa~ion 7'-2-202. KCAI .~:1 ..i ••ion stanclarcls (Section 75-2­

, 203, MCA); ancI tbe i ••uan:_ of ordar. nacuury to aU~au 

7 the purpo.e. of Titla 75, Cbapter 2: MCA (Saction 7'-2-111, 

8 MCA) • 

9 

10 c:ontainacl in tha East RalL"l& c:ontrol .uate9Y (Exbibit A to tba 

11 Stipulation) are consi.unt wi~ tM pravbians of tha lIGnUM 

12 Clean Air A~, Tida 75, C1aptar 2! IICA, anll nl" ~qatalS 

lJ pur.uant to tba Act. 
_. -0 ..... 

It ~: ~. ~i~ r~ ·-No. :""20;" ~;'-;.... ~an.ion ot the 

15 ItOntalla state Air" QulltY ;:'~~l~' il.pi~~u·Dn·Plan is 

16 ".eU~.r; for at. ~.t: .el~~~~~~,/u_to ~.Ye and
'..:'... ;~-:.:"":_'''.:' .:-.... ~._~.-:::-~"' ...~;.. ;..~.~~~ ~S·~·;,:!·=:;.::i:::::1~· ....'~ :.~~ :-::.­

- ..~..;.~. 'l 17 aabltain tile prWuy ~ IlAAQS. _ ,. . _.• ". '. : ,.' .• '0 -..... - ." ..-i.. : . ....~Z-...• ......~.....- ,,'~":-ii;.."'iliI:~',~::';~'~*~';':......"- :-... . ,' . 
11 6:' Upon t1ftd!.DJ tM - ..~tations, CODlUt1ons and 

l' r.1raent.s contablacl' in ~- iiaR .Bai~ .~l .trat'aCJr
 
••. . ~':':':'.• - •. :".i..':'~".:'-':=';..'::'--",=.::';':'~_.'.-' .• ',
 

20 (Exhibit A to tba st:lpalatlon) to .. nacaauy for tile East
 
- .. _... _0':. ..: .. ' ... • -~ ..• i~· •..'.' ..... 

aelans ~tta1Jaant ar.. to ac:tl1_ and .aintaiJI tile priury 
• .. . . l,;.":".:'-. • . .,:;, "'. ":.~ .".._ . .. ,~. ,_.

\. :: lIOz KAAOS, tM Ioarcl bas 'lIdMlct1l1D to iuae all appnpdata 
- .-'... ~ -. ~ ... ~ ... .:.-...:~ .. ,..... i~-. "-~'.""" -:'-'!, .....;"":""~".: ;,;...~. "-' ­

ZJ !)rlSar tha\: allapt.s nell lWta\:i_, COIIIl1ti_ ancI raqII1r_nu 
.0-: _---.,' ~ .•. : .. .; .......,;..: ";":~~~."".'~-_:;"}iIj..~;;.-......~~ oi._" ..'
 

24 enll r.lru t:b.-'--;;- ~farCUi.l;·~.~ .ppi~~ to·t:H ­
.~. a' ,'-":"'=.'":.~ .....:E~:.. ::.... -: .~.':'~.:.:.. .:... -... 

Z5 barea East Ral_ fec:U1\:y parnant to Bontana .10. sacuons 

26 7'-2~~~::;:~_ii'i ~.: ~::'-'~j~~~;,~:?t~~:~;~¥i~f~~ .~ 

.. _... __ 

-, f" .'~:'~~~~~~'~/ir.;:~~,~0'~'~,,",-­
. -,,- - -.~ .. 

.- .'..... - -.'.\ 

1 
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Volume III -
Chapter 2S 

STATE OF MONTANA .I Subject: Lewis & Clark Co. 
AIR QO~TY CONTROL Air Pollution 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN Control Proqram 

1 restatad barain as :=nclusians of Law. 

~ . la.a:S 0:: -:'':!1 ~=:'.;oift9 F1n:!inl1s ot Fa~ s::S e::tnc1usi=s == 

.5 Law, If IS ~; QitOERED: 

6 1. ~t ~a :==ntrol .trataw proposa4 by the J)epar=ant 

, and barco 1D :his ;t:-oc:eec1i", (ExlUbit A :0 the Stipu1a:ion, 

• entitlad -£:Iissioll LiIIitations and eon:!itiaas • barco 

9 Incorparated-, hareatter -bat, Helena contra1 strategy-), 

10 including tha Stipalation pr...n~ed ta the Soard, is attaebed 

11 to this emser as Appendix A, is adopted by the Board. an:l is 

i2 incorPara.ted barein as part at this Order. 

f 15 oontaliled ln the Easi - ite1__ -Contra1 suatau are 
~.~, ,. _..... ...... 'O-: •.•
 

lUi aWl1cab1e to ib-zgt Selena facULty.... ~ •. '. - ..•. _•. ' .'O •. __"_':-:.:"__.. '__ 
;:-40 •• .. ·i-:--, 

1 11 3. - " 'fJIat e..pt a. ~..cz.11:led belOIt in Order Para,ra,. .a. 
11 4 re1at1nt to catalyst sc:z..nJ.ftv. the requir_t. CGataiMd ln 

- , , 

11 the Eaat He1ue canUo1 strategy .uper.ede the follawing: all 
. . -..... _":'- .. . ­' 

; 20 requirUeftt& '_Ulnad iii"1:ha ex1st1DtJ praviaiaas oftha SIP 

; 21 relatLlIIJ to nlfur diodde 1ft Eaat He1ena, any·l....u1Dgeftt 

i;~ ~P0ri411l/J ~ reqq1r~ '.et forth :u. Uf' eziating air 
.~~.. : .2'; p,l1ii ~iait'-=mnt1~::~ '~'~r~ f~ ~ kat "leila 

'z~ ;;.c1ii;Y~,~&a4-:":~1If ie~~ ~tz:~~ 'correa~~-~ts 
.~ . ,25 set ~~ in any Order '1~ '",- the' ~~~ ~~~~ aulfur...... 

_r.. ,.. . '. _ '.' ~. -"t ~....... 6 -:.=E-....:.:.:,.. . . ·a.,.
-"":..

,:~. 21 diox1de _1uion. froa the. East .elena facULty tllat 1s nat 
~

.'O .:~ .••. _ .6'.... ..... 
::!:::.. 
~~~._. r:~!:.tJ~~~~~\~;i.{;;~;~77 .:c­
~.~ .·'"lJ­_""':..... I...._.... 0__','_ 12
:~f!c'- I ~ .::..-~~ . , 

-
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AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
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1 

Z 

J 

5 

, 

7 

• 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

! . 14 

-. I· 15 
, . 

...... .' ." .__t: 1~
 
.... I"'"·· 

.:--.::~ -_. I': ~1 
'11 

l' 

20 

......: ,. 
-,::...... 

-.. .•~. ' 

". ~.";" 

4. 'ftIa~ axcap~ a. das=ibad balClV in order Para;ra;:b ::;1. 

5, ~a EaS~ Kalana l:On~l .~ra~aqy 1a aUbject ~~ ~a 

con~inuin9 appllca~ll1ty at t!la S~ipula~ad Findin;a at !'a=, 

::=:~~si:tn. a: :.:~ s:::l ~'C', date:l April lS, l't~. 1=:'~ 

app~d by t!la 10L-cI on May 21, 1'13. ra• .-.-o;ini t!la c:ri,;.~ia 

anet p:"CICadura.- tor ..in~ananca at l..arev'. acid plant ca':&ly.~ 

bada (approved by EPA on April 11, 1'84, aa pUbl1&bad in ~ 

raelaral "9i.~ar at Kay 1, 1184). 

s. ~t tba loard'. 1'82 approval at tha c:ri~ria and 

procedura. tor _in~ananca ot barco'a acid plant cataly.~ 

bad., a. d..cribeel above in Ordar Para;raph .0. 4, call 

~rBina~ and no lon9ar be attactive at~ar .ove.bar 15, 1"5, 
. -.~ :~i':"!".& - • 

and i~ aball be unlawtul tor Aaa!.CO ~o .-ploy aucb cr1~aria and 
-_.: ' 'it"- •.,.' _~. - • :'.' .• 

procedures tor Mintenance at tha acid plant cataly.t bad. ,­

attar ~: d.~;~' ''-:-:2.. ;2:~::~~:'~~~'-~_~;-7'_':':.:~~<~: - , _:;:.:~ 
, .. 

. :;.. 

,_ ,;__ :~.t tba llaitation., conclitl_ and raqaiz_u ":".~ r_ 

· .. ';:;:.: .•~. ~.:.... - ..... ~ ....~_.:. ........:;;: "":".~ .. ~~.:._:.. .. :'=:::..;,:•. .:;- .. .. .
 ",:~~ .. 
contained in tba ...t Bdna l:Ontrol .trata9Y a.e- affectiva 

~ .:.' ::-;::-:~.
 

b.csia~dY upon tha is.uanCe ot t!lb Ordar, except .. tollo-".,: .- ;;
 
· ...;."': •. ':~:_ - ... ·.:~~--:.:::.~ ..:;-:·- ..-;Jt~:... "::.·::~~_·:f. - '.' _.-- .·7 •. 

.... _ , ...... -::.:"'-:-... ... '..~1': ..... ~. -, .....~ 

the .peciUall abdon IIOnitorin; raquh..anu _=- aUae:civa ....."'!' •• · --; , .' ':" . .. . '':;: . .' .... 
.. ~:~..: .on July 1~ 1"4; tha raPo~in; -~...nu appir 'oDly to . _... . 

"::'.;. ~" ." ~ •. :- ..:••_•...• '-~'1":"_ ._ •• 
~ 

..iaion aonitorinq dau 9atherael attar July 1. 1114; and tba .. '
 

. ·;'·r·:. - .':"'. .. .., .. ;,. .. _ .... :~,...... ..''- .'; .•~ .-:."" .~".~ .. ' -- -­
~'.....-.:::~ .. 

..is.ion 11lliutiorw and conditiollll. a.capt a. otbervisa 
- .~: • "'''... • _:- ....._:....:.:..~~-_ _.. : ••~_.. ........ '. ',J' .-.-. ....: •• ','. -,- --:,~:~ -: ;..
 

.;......'::" ,~ ...;'5"....- ­• pecifically providacl in PAR'!:. X. 'Saction ·J:·~ectiem.-l.). . ..•••• t. 1 •• 

.~ .'. -~·.i~;=.! '.~:'-::. '*;,~~~""-5:.:...tf..:."" .;..~~ '":!!~".,;; "';;" ~.:::::t..: . .; ...:.~...~:: ~ .~~..~:: ~~::--
(X), 'ancl (It) _ot .the control .traUt)y. ~ affecti.a 01\ 

~... ." . -::: ::'.:_:.~~-,,:,-::"7' .~ :.~ - - .~. ~. . ~ . 
Sa~cabar I, _1"4. All ~t sulfur dloxiela aaJ...loD ...;- .-~.er,..; -'. '~"'~":'~~':--"'I~".",~-~--:;,,_ ..::-: ~'~~~:':~A-.. _ ~::~.~:. ..... 

_itorln; anet repartin; r8q'alr...nt. and ..is.ion 11a1tationa 
.... ~;~>~.:. .:-=-; ... !111!".~.;.:..:t/'.~= •.. :':i~.': .: .. __~-' ..... _.... ;~_ .•.. - - .... ~;." ­
ancl conditions .hall raain in aftect until tba.a datu. .,-, . ~"'.'. ..~-,' -~r7.:'~.;:-:' 

-........ .'
 ... :~ 

-~ ..-.:v--. . 
.......:-':.._z,:......;-- •.
 

.•..••_;i.:_ .• : ... ':,.: ~ 

Replaces Pages: pated: 
P~ge: 13 of 110 

Page 25.9.3.2 (13) 

http:z,:......;--�


__

Volume III -Chapter 2S 
STATE OF MONTANA Subject: Lewis , Clark Co. 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Pollution 
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.....-...-..-. -... _. ... . 

1 

2 

) 

5 Q\Z&l1ty C:nuol lIlPluentation Plan, conta1JU.Dlil the cc:\uCll 

6 suataqy tor nUi_nt elld "iDteJlllnce of ~ prbary S~ 

7 _AlQS in East Kelena• 

9 initiation ot tha aoard or bf petition to tba Board aDd tha 

10 iuuanca of a sunerpe"t ord.er revls1DcJ this Ordar. 

11 I. 

12 provided to .. repr..anutiva of aac:h pany to this proceell.iJl;. 

• •• 

13 

1& 

i l' 
. -."J" 

I 16 
t·· 

17 
..' 

11 

11 

20 

: 21

i: i2 

:'.'~-~': ~i: :~~i4 

i .~5 
""':·f­ !::26

t; . 1:.· 
.. -.:1''::-27 

-r•....... ­

! 

4ay ot ... ...."- -
DArED this ~ .1....,\.-m... , 1194. 

-. ."-g)' " ..:,. '~". *-'.-:-'"7' .: . .. .;..~. ''-:., ~: . .:::..~:... ..-:~__. 1#;' -:... ",.'-.. ", _i,~ . --. 

.,._.- ."' lAiiiCIiIb,,.It;" ::."2~ C::UlzuD, •Baud of ~t!a aDd-- ­

. lavironMntal IC~ 

," .. '-.-'" 

:~~~.~.' .;:(~:::~~~~:......:'
 

.."--:.;•...- .
-" .•.. 

'"..~~. . ".-"';' 

- ..~ .. "--. 

...: :--. 
'''.:,:­

~~~.. "i:.:~.~ .::- . 

~:~.:.~~~~;;Jf,~~;f;t;;~;~
 

.- ...- .. ,;..-..:;:..... 

", •• J' .. . - - ..­
...:.:" 

::..~~.: ~~-: ... 

·~..~~~/~i··:~::-~·:· '~ .. 

... ~ 
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Volume III 
Chapter 25 

STATE OF MONTANA Subject: Lewis & Clark Co. 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL	 Air Pollution 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN	 Control Program 

:	 ~ 8!FOP..!: '!:£~ S:~..:> c: :!!n.!.:~ A.:~D !::°i'II:tO:::·:s:ii:';":' s::!:::~ 
'I Ot .."'::: S':J.!:: O' HOaTAI:;'

2	 I, 

In the ~atter c~ ~~e A~?lieation 

4 of the Depar-..:cen:: of ~ed't.~ ar-;1 
Environaental S=~en=es for 

5 R.visio~ o! tn. r.~~::~~a S::a::e kir 
'QUAlity Con:rol ::pl~en~atiQn 

6 Plan Relating to Control of sulfur 
Dioxide ~issio~s from the Lead 

7 S5elter Laeatee at EAst Helena, 
Montana; owned ~r.d opera~ed Dy 

8 Asarco Incorporated 

10	 mPtJLaTION 

12 ("Oepart,aent"1 , IJld, Asllrco Incorporated, ("Asarco"l, here~y 

13 stiplollate and a;ree to aU the fo11_1119 Para,raph Hos. 1-30 

14 lnc:llol~ive, inc:lmUng the exbilli~s as referenced belIN, iJl' 

15 regard to ~e' aDove-captionedaatter and present the saae for 

16 consideration and adoption by the Baud of Health and 

17 EnVironaent&l SeiellC:8S ("BcardU ): 

18 

l!il A. 'BACKGBQtn!Q: 

20 1. on. S.;lt~er 1~, un.. the United State. 

21 Envirom:lent&l !':'gteetion Aliancy ("EPA") pro:Nl'iated ~h 

n pri1l&ry and secem!ary ~ational AlUlient Air Qualit;y StandArds 

Zl I "RUQS") for .w.fur oxides (ileaslolred as SIollfur diOXide, 

TbQe s:anc!ards ware prDllQlgated by ~A p:suant t~ 

B ~e fedaral C::aan Air Act, ~2 U.S.C. 55 '401, 'Itj "2., -as 

2. 
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:) 

4 

5 

6 

, 
8 

I 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

._~ .. -	 i 16 
. "}-. .­

;	 17 

18 

i 19 

io 

:	 21."... '~f 2'2 
.. ;, •.""' '2-3 
. '. '.';"~ 

. -~'~ ..	 :-.... -24 

_U~ 
L~ 
r'27 

levels 0: ai~ quali~y lihich are .:teurlllined by ::?1. ~c ~. 

necessary ~a p~a~ect the ~lic ",..ltue t~_ any t:novn o~ 

a~~icipe~£~ &~ve~se eftec~s of a pollutant. 

3. 'J.'he pdaary ann\lal SOa liMOS is. 80. mcroq=aas ~ 

CIlbic lIleter (o.OJ pares p~r aillion) ot 802' ann\lalar1ttmetic'. 

..an (40 ,c:FR S 50.4 (a). The primary :U-bour, SO:! IfAl.QS i~ 365 

aicra;rus per C\lbic meter (0.14 PP) of S~' ..ximllll 24-hO\lr 

concentration, not to !Ie exceede4 -elr~ than once per fear (40 

0'1l S 50.4(tl». 

4 • ~ secondary S~ IIMQS is 1300 aicro;raa per ew:»ic . ,	 .,	 " " 

-ate: (0.5 ppa) ot ~, aaxiaa 3-bCNr concentration, DOt to !Ie' 
~"':"~ . 

UCH4ed. -eire thUl onca per year (40 en S 50.5). ­
5. III &ll9USt, 1180,' the Boarcl .Clop,*" Kont.- AJI!Iient 

.: .0 .": ." .~ ,--:-.' _. •• : ­

Air Qaal1ty ~ (;.tWOi") r"Or suliuf tiox1de. 1Dc111d~nlJ: 
O;.. ''-:;'1 ~d-:~'.~'. o;--~-'(~~;'~~~~a,e), a 24-"­

i	 ". 

standard of 0.10 pp (24-hour avera,t). not ~ !Ie exce.e4.s -eire 

than once pe:' yur; anel an hourly standard or 0.5 ppao (one-boar...... .. .. 

avera,.), not to be exc:eecs.d·-iaar~""'~~· 18 U- in any 

~Clltive ~ .antha (AM 16.'.820) :_~,'.'::... ..... .. 

6." ft1s Stlp11lation (and asso;ia~ proposed con=ol 

s~a~~'d~·~t~ad~;"~~~"~·~~·Ea.~ ~a1";"~~' 
...-; ...... ......i~· .._· ....·· -: ..~.. "":.~' ~:.:.,; ...- .. :. ,," .. .,. .~., '. . 

li.1th a1~ the federal secondary SOa IfAAQS or th~ SOz IlUQS • 

~. ~~~~.~~=~~I~i.~~~~~ .::r:~~~ &~~ii~~~. ~.~~ _~"~~~ 
ru~~ :.V~~.l 0 ~ ••~~~!~~~ "~ .~;:;el~~~~.~,~oacerns revard1nlJ 
cOillPlianC& by t!le East_Helena area with.'iII••e require_ta, and 

.'	 1._~.::_'_~..:.':,_~.;.'.':= _;.:-- -::~,:-:.~•~-:~.~ C.":': :. ;:~",'. 0 • .-.~ _.:: ­. ,
, .	 • 

... -:.~-	 . .-': ~.- ..... 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

subject: Lewis & Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

,I 

_ 
'I 
~~h~~ ~~~i~ic~al =~~~=ols ~~~ ~~:i~~~icr~ =~: :. ~I:.SS~~: ~~ 
II 

2 ~:he ~~~eo !ast Helena :a=;~;~y. 

~ 7.:::1 l'~arch, 197B, !:?A ce.siq:'1a-:e~ -:::'£ !.:-e~ o! Us't 

~ aelena. Hontana, as nor.at:ai~~ent tc~ S02 ~ase: O~ ~;s:o=ical 

5 a~bier.t ~cnito~in9 data sh=~ing violations =~ ~e ;ri~a:y 2~­

6 hour S02 NAAQS. ~he EPA no~e:tainme~t desi~~:ion en:~c?assed 

7 that pQr~ion o~ East Helena and vicinity located .i~~in a 0.67 

I kiloseter radius centered on the sinter sto~&;e m:ilo:tir.g at the 

9 A&arco East Kelena tacility. 

10 I. Section 110 ot the federal Act «2 D.S.C. S 7410). 

11 requires each state to sumiit an i.pleanu:io:l plan ~or the 

12 control ,of each air pollutant for which a natio:llll ·~ient ai.r 

13 quality .tandard bas been praaulqated. Sin~e standards have 

14 been pro-ul9ated for sUltar oxides, the State of Montana is 

15 required to subllit an illpl_ntation plan tor sulfur dioxid~ to 

16 EPA. 

17 9. Pursuant to section 110 of the federal Aet, any 

11 limitations, conditions and other re~iracants that are 

~9 contained in a control stratel1Y desiqneci to achieve .nd. 

20 ; :;,.aintain coap,li.nce with the NMgS lIust be enforc~le by the 

21 :)ep.r~ent. 

22 10. The Clean Air Act of Kontan. i. fOQl\d qenerally .t 

23 Title 15, Chapter 2. MeA. Pursuant to S 7S~2-1.12(c), MCA, the 

2~ Depart:ent is ch.rqed with :he responsibility to ·prep.re and 

::'5.1 cevelep .• cO:lprebensive plan tor the preve."t;':::~, ...:e:ent, ~n4 

:; .~ntrol ~f air pollution in this state-. . 

11. ~.u.nt to S 75~2-111, MCA, the 3oa=d is .uthorize~:~. i 
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Control ProgramIMPLEMElITATION PLAN 

~ 575. ~&pter 2, HCA. 

J I ll::!&::! to establisn 

" concentrations. or quant.it!.e. c~ ~ssicns of various 

5 polll:':ant. frolll any source u :ay ~ llaCSSs&rl' t.Cl prevent, 

6 abate, or control air pollutiQn. 

7 U. On Fcruary· 14, 197'5, the Depueent. and Asarco 

I stipulated to a final control pl&n for the control of sulfur 

9 dioxide _is.ions troll the Euot F.elena tacility. vhich vas 

10 approved by the Board on Kay 16, 1.975. on Sept.eaHr 1.9, U75, 

11 EPA &;lproved a proposed ~ coneol S~&t.tl9Y :or the East 

12 Helena facility tha't Incorpora'ted the f.i.n&l control plan, 
1:1 .dop'ted by the Board. '1'his C!OIItrol stza'te<JY v•• ~corponted -
14 into tile Kontana State Air QUallty ~ntrlllIJlpl_entationPlan 

.. .. i·' 
(-SIP-) •. 

.~- .. 
13. In. April, 1979 .tJ:1e ~~:: sW=itt.ed. • revision to 

17 tbe SIP for til. East K.lena ana, Which vas 4esi9Jled tll.chi•• 

11 -.pl1ance vith th.·l5OJ lCAAQ5. EPA prllpOsed to ~ove this 

19 revision in ~uly, 1'13 (41 Fed. Reg. 30696), ~t fi~l action 
. ." . 

20 vas not taken pandinc; litiqation concerninq tbe federal stack 

21 beight.requlations. - . .. ... 
22 14. In Ifoveaber 1990, tile f.era1 Ac:: vas significantly 

ai.ended. an~ ··r~r.d tbat uy SIP lact~~ full app~i: be _..- ~ ':.~-:. ... .-' re.w:ait.t•.~Wider_~~ guid.ell:les contaiAeli ill ...the uended,""Act 

26 Aet, as ._ncSed. the ,ne,:, 51? 111:.:: provide ~er a'ttailll:ent of tile 
.- .. - . ~ 

27 pri:J&ry S02K""~S no lat;er ~,::cve=e:,l~~1995 (".2 :u.~.~. S 

.... !'.. 
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2 ~ ::61er..!. :.c:il~ ':i" u'";il~z~~; .S~~::::':'5~.~ ;=:':c==~sf ~~sp,=s:'c;n 

~ ~ =delir.g tec,'Uli""'lUi, ~nc de~z.il~::: a:issic:l i:l\'e:l~ories ll;:?rOVe~ 
I 

~ ': :~. th. Oepa:-..::e:it ar.4 !:';... 

6 ~ lS. As lIl:lenclecl. tile :e:le:-d A::: eS':ablished tIllY ::'5, li92. 

7 llS ~he deadline to subnit to !?A II sul:u: dioxide control plan 

8 .f:or the East Helena a=ea (<2 a.s.c. S 7514). HO'oIever, the 

10 federal Act and illlplaendng relJ'lllltiol'oS allow EPA to e~end 

1.0 the deadline tor sublllitting the co:l':rol plan t~ the secondary 

II S02 IIUQS' to three· years~ Tl:is ax:e:1sion :ay be l1=tnte:i it 

l2 ·colIPel~inq evidence" is provided Ulat achievinq and 

13 lIeintaininq the .econdary 1l~.AQS requires siqnitican~ additional 

14 contr?ls beyond those required tor the priJ:lary HAAOS IU a.s.c. 

15 5 7Ul).). 

l6 U. On A\I9U$t 5. 1993, t..'le De~...:ent sl:b:i.tted a rec;uest 

17 to EPA tor the tull three years to cevdo~ a plan tor the East· 

U Iadena area that a~d:e~se. the .ecol'.dary $02 t:u.05. ~n OCtober 

1917. 1991, EPA published its approval ot this request (58 Fed. 

20 'lReq, 52237). 

21 17. On 'Febrlary 25, 1994. ~. Departllent tiled vith the 

22 30ard a Petition tor Revision at the Montana State Air Ouelity 

23 Control IDpl.~entation !'len, seeltinq II loard Order in this 

24 7:-oce.dinq approving ane adopting II prc?osed control streteqy 

Z!	 ' ~:::" &=~.vin9 I.:'1C :ai=,--a!.~:.::; :=. i::..z.&.-""Y 5\:).. ::MQS in t~. ~S~,	 . 
2~.1 Eeler:.t. ~rea. speci:iC&lly.~. !:e?llrt::sn: hu propose t."Ie 

~~	 lt~llc.i~q: t~a~ Chap~er 5 cf: t.'le SI~ be revi.ed by cogpl.t.l~ 
J, 
2 
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, ~at the eDission li=i:&:ic:s aad conditions' and the tes:in; 

7 !t::~ reportin; raquire:a:::s es:ablishad by this StiF~ll.::'::L 

8 (~i~ A) are 1ntanlie:l t: ac:hieve and uintaiD caz:.pl1!tnce 

f'UrtbC1llOre, both pert!es 

10 undusu.nd and aliree that ~~onal or ~ .trinqent aission 

11 l~t:&tians and contU:!:::-.. &nIi t ..t1n; and rajloni::; 

12 ::-....-uir~nts aay ~ ne;:..sa:y in the tll~e to ac:biave ....'\e 

13 siac:onde.ry S02 Il~S and sCIa DAQS. 

14 19. atilizinq a 4i~ion aadelinlJ' &Ilalysis, Asuco and -
15 the DeparUent have developed an eaissian cOntrol strategy that 

16 I.=u.evu c_pliance ·w!.~ the p:-iAry SOa MAAQS. asinl1!loth ~e 

17 1rrmI (Roll9h brrain Dispe::-.ian lladal) and ISCS't (ln4ast::-ial 

18 Source CalIIpl_ SiSlple Te..-:-tin) lIOliels. allIS IIt11izini ':.'\e 

19 r:antrol atratetn' p:opoa.a by '=his stiplllation (Exhibit A), ~"lis 

20 :=elinq analysis ~e!!lonst::-at.. c:o:Pliance with both the 2~-~ll\U' 

2l L~ the ennua'l SOz KAAQS. 'r:.• 2",-~ s~ard ha. prOVL"I :0 

22 l:e:lOn ditticu1t to aeieva in the East Helena area, and :;aa 

23 ~e _t inUuenceupcm ~ lIOd.lin9 .IIIS prapoaatl con~l 

24 .-:=ateg)'. As discussed ta=-~I::- teloW, Asue:o is concerne4 l{~th 

:l5o I":::. :eliallility ot -:he ilTi:t ::=&1, ~t nevertheless 15 eilte::'::; 

25 !.;:.~ this. St.iP\llatlon ill the .pi:it ot ~peration. . 

27 20. '!'be propos.'" co:tt:":l .........;eqy contained in txhit~:: A
 

I 
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• j' 1;£~~::::'S:::i;~ a ~ixa: e=i£s~:::. li:1it&~iO:l ~:: ':.~. a::.: ;:'1~': 

21 -.~'. -_.•,-- -;" "a --"-e ~ k ~l ~"s"'~ l:Ii" "'0---'5'I 5 :., •••5 __••-: ---- - .,:.-._... s ..ac r , c._ .......t;! -- --'":'...... ;;
 

J s~a;? ~C. ~~~ c;nce~~a~. s~;=a9. ar.~ handli~i :uil~ir~, ~~~:. 

4 pe:-:::=:an::5 =e~irl:en~s C.::,: practices) have been es-;al)l:...r.•; 

5 fc: c:ne: ~:.n::= 5°2 sources. Emissions !ra: ~he blas: !~&=. 

6 s:~clt an~ the sinter pla:t staClt are al1owec1 to vary ill 

7 ac;;==ar.ca with a series o! equations that a:-e based upon ~. 

8 c1is~ersi;n :04&111'9 analysis (Exhibit B, -KoQelinq Analysis ~ 

, Su~ort o! C~~liance Deao~tration tor S02 Priwary NAAQS at 
::' 

10 Eas: Hele:ll. Montena-), and ensures compliance with the priury 

11 50: :;llQS. As a p~""t of ~s Stipulation, ;"serco a9:'ees :0 

12 i=ple=en~ ;l:-Ol1u::t.ion and. process controls I;hich will ensl:r& 

13 t..'i&t the laitations are r.ot exceeded on & daily or annual 

14 beds,. 

15 :21. The' Departaent and barco aqre. that iD order, to 

11 ~e:ol\S'::a:e CClI:Ipli~ vi~ the priury' SOz IIMQS. using the 

17 Jt'JnI! anc1 :LSciT IIOdels, the !:ast Helena facility IlUSt be subject 

18 to ';.he Raission llllitations enc1 ccncl.itions set forth 1D Exhii:lit 

19 A. Exhib,it A to this Stipulation conta1ns"ea1s~icinllaitaticr.s 

20 &~~ co~~i~icns &pplicable :~ the·Asarco East Helena !acili~, 

2:!. ~'U:=s tc: d"eteruininq e:ission liaits ~or the blast fl.:rr.ace, 

22 &~~ si::te:' ?lan: 5tccks, uol! the requireDents ~ which all such 

23 ciasicr. l~itations a~ c=.-:ditions are ..de quantifiable &:Id 

2' e:l!o:-c&al)!e by the Depart::ant. The pArties ac:knovledie ~at 

25 AsL-::C r£l,ins cCl:lCernee -.rith ~e reliab1lity ot the :r.'!D! 

21 ~cQe!, L~C ::as entered in~ this Stipulation in the spirit o~ 

27 c;~e:-~:icn. As noted 1n ?!:"&9raph No •. 24, belCIV, by'lIl:te:-1::i 
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_ '" .... __ ::"':.~s S'::'~~::.'::':::. ;'..s~=:: ::.5 ..__ i:: !.::~......&~. :!'::::::~...·:'£:;-i 

~ i~a :.liL:ili~7 :! ~e ?:~~ ~c~el. :he p~:~ies a:e ~£~a::~~~; 
: ;a~a ~ ==~.l ~~= ~~&li~'l ~S~~9 ~he crDMPL~S DC~.l, &~~ ~': ~S 

, possil:lle Ulat ~I\e :elulu of Ulil !:IOdel Day di!:e: ~:::::I :"':e
 

5
 ~':':l:': :.su1:s. ;'.1 ~ :esul':: of the·ule of ~he C:OI~Lt;S :::'el. i~ 

6 is p::tssible ~at to':e _issions liDitations," conc1i~:~5 an:1
 

7
 re~reDe:::s !c: the Asarco !:ast Hdena facility, as &so; .:r:rt.'1 

8 in ~Ulit A to ~is Stipulation,' may be lIod.itie~ by a 

9 s~sequent Boa:d Orce:. 1I0tvithstandinq Asarco's con:e..-::s "'i:..'l
 

10 the !':!'OK .od~l and the SUbsequent eVllluation and use ot the
 

11 CT:)!&LUS :::tdel, -:e parties .9%'ee that the coisslcn
 

l.2 li::!t!.tlons, c:ln:Ut~c:l1 ~nd requlreDents let forth i='. ~:.::.~ 
\
 

-13 A to this Stipulation shall reaain. in fUll force en: etfect.
 

14 aftar adoption by the Board, un~ess expressly mo=.i!ied or -
15 replaced by a· SUbs~ent Board Order. 

16 

17 B. 

18 22. The ~rtiel to this Stipulation airee that ~~y r~~
 

19 e:ission limit&tions and co:lditions and associated testing &n4
 

20 raportinq requiremeftts placed on Asarco must be enfo:ce.ble Gy
 

21 !lcth the Dap&r=ent and EPA. To this end, .the partiel have
 

22 r.egoti~ed src:ific li.itations, condltions and. requi:aSents
 

23 t:at are to be &pplic~ble :'0 Asarco, vhicl1 !ire con---&i.~ed in
 

2' Ex:i~it A to this S:i~ul.ticn (entitled -Emission Li:~~tions
 

. £5 . a=. C=:'.:ii~io:'.s - ;.ae::; ::'.:::;:o=.~eli·) .hieb is .tta~l= :'I=.~:
 

26 &:::y this r.:a=ence :'s il\c:~:ate~ herein in i ts e.."!~~:ety as
 

2; ~e=: o! this :=~ec:. 
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·1 

1 ii 2~.~. ;1:::'.5 ~~~.=S":!.~= ar:ci eq=.s -:..,!,-; -::":'3 

2 !I St:';':.:.~at;':::: ~'! :5 e:'-;.':e= :-e:le;::::'&:e;1 a::; ::~;e en~c=:u=:. 
1 

J : th=Q~7~ an a&s=::'&ted 80a=d 0=4e=, 0= supe=seded ~'! • 

su=sequer.t O:'l!e= =~ ':he Board upQn notice o~ hea:-i.-.... 'rio.is ;:zy 

5 oc~~:- ~=:- • n~e= :: :-easor.s, includin;, but r.Qt li~itec to, 

, the fOllO"~inc;: ...., ~A dete=in.~ion that the sub::litted phn is 

7 inco=plete; an ~~ cisapproval, e~ther pa=tial 0:- coeplete, of 

• tbe su=J.tted ple."l; additional or aore .striJl9ent elusion 

9 li:itations and conclitions ancl testing and re;Jcrting 

1D requirUlents are necessary in the futore to achieve and 

11 Mintain the secor.~:ry 50a NMQS or 502. IlAAQS; or, the C'1'DY.PLDS 

12 \!lOCal produces \"&lid results that indicate. ~e ellission 
. .,., '. 

13 liDitations, conclitions ancl requireaents set forth in Exhibit 

14 A are either acre strinqent than necusary or inaclequate to 

15 clClOnstrate' c:~liance with the prilllary 502 IIUOS. 

16 24. As p:-eviQusly noted, barco r_ina concerned with 

17 the reliability 0: the JlTCt! aoclel, and bas entered into this 

11 Stipulation in t=e spirit ot cooperation•. By enterin9 into 

19 tbi~ Stipulation, J..sarcc does not in any way ac:lal~ladqe the 
o • ." • • 

2D reliability of ~~ RTOM DOdel. Nothinq in this &tipulatio~, 

21 i~lw:iin9 Exhibit A, shall .r~e~ or li1li.t barco's ability -:0 
. 22 late= petition tke Board to lICIdity this StiPuJ,at1cm ancl Exhibit 

23 A, or to obtain judicial revie.. of the Board's action or 

24 ta~lure to act :-espec-~nq such a petition. Asarc:o Day later 

25 pe:itic:n the Sca=d ;0 cedit'! ~e e=ission li:1tatio~, 

26 c::n4itions and r~-uire~ents set forth harein and deaons:rate, 

2; i! it CL'. ~4t .~;h li=itatior.s, cQnditions and requir-=en:s 

.., _. ..' .:~ 
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, ~ ..•..­~ velie!- &.. s:ie... ... ­ :l~i~i= :.::a 

2 S~~~~~: ~.1~ necessary ~o ~a~r~::~:e C~:~L,;e ~~:~ 

3 appli:a::'le &:lle:l: air quality st&r.4a~s. =:lll~C. ::It.'li::i in 

4 this i=&::'a9:e.~h shall ~ constrlleCS to p:-oviCSe ;"ea:co 'lo..~~ 

5 adDir:istrative or juCSicial r ...CSies ":.'!e't. are net othe::'l'ise 

6 p::,ovi::'ed by 11;1. !n aCSCSition. nothing in t.'lia pea:;:-ejlh .~all 

7 be C':lnnrue::l. u bpairinq in any cennc the f::..li~· 0: 

a lIIIfo:-;ubili'tY of the Board. OrCS.r approvinq this S~ipulation. 

, 25. '!'he parties to this stipule.tion agr.. that ~"POn 

10 fin4i1llJ the linitations, conCSition~ anCS require.nu contaiJl.CS 

11 in Exhibit A ~o this Stipulation to be n.c....ry for the !Ut 

12 H.l.na ~n-I't:lina.nt ar.a to .chieve an~ ~nteL: ~. pr'-ary 

13 ~. 1fAAQS. the 8o«rd has j.urisCSiction to issue lUl epprop=iete 

14 cmler.tbat a~~ such liaitatians. cond.1.tions .Del. n'!Uir_nts 

15 as enfllZ'CUbl. _asur.s 
. 

applicabl.. to the barco last a.l_ 

16 facil1qr purR&Dt to !lontana la". 

17 2'. !!I. 11a1tations, c:oDllitions and ~qlIir~t& 

11 contaiMd in !ZIIibit A to this SUpulation are consist.ent ,..ith 

:1.9 tJ:. p:ovisicms of the "ontana Clean Air Act, Titl. 75, CIl&;l~r 

20 2. I!CA. and r,ll.s Proaulgatect pu1"RaJlt to the Act. 

21 ~7. I~ is the int.nt of the parties that this S~ipulation 

22 ar.:S~. e.ttac."l.CS Exhibit A. after aCSoptiOn and incorparatic:2 by 

23 IICUd ~er. shall be subll1t~ to the Env1.rormental P=otllC"'-ion 

24 ~e:'C! ~or :eviev aDel. approval as a revision to tke lIDr.:eM 
. . 

25 S:.au i\.~:- Ql:&:.J.:y COn"ol illPl_~tion i'lan. con:ainilll :.tI. 

2' CC:I:r.Il atruqy for attaina.nt and uin:u.enc. of ~ pri.:sry 

27 ~ ~s i:l :tut Hel.na. Consistent "ith this ir.~t, anCS 
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~ elo:;.;:~ lU ::.s;~ib~:: 

2 c~~al~E~ s==.e~ir.;, 

3 S~~;:~~~~:O~ z~d ~~~~ch&: !Y_~i~i~ A shall supersa::_ ~ __ 

, r.~~ir.=en~s con~zi~.= in ;he exis~in9 provisions· of ~6 S-: 

5 rale~i~i;o s~lfur =::~ide in East Helena. The oblige~i=~~ i~ 

6 ~~s S;ipu:c;ion an; Exnibi~ A supersede any less s~:n;~: 

7 cc==upor.;Un9 requ~ar:en~ set for..h in any exist~=q a1:­

I ~~ality pe~t curren~ly issued to Asarco for the East ~elerA 

, facility. or in any c=der issued by tha Board res~ctin9 sul:U= 

lD dioxide e::l1&s10ns ~r::l:l the East Helena facility that is nat 

11 pz~ of the existing SIP. 

12 22. 'rile prov1&io:-.s of this Stipulation ara sUbje~ ~= ee 
I 

13 CDntinuing app11cabil~ty of the stipulated Findings of Fact, 

1C COnclusions of Lav and orCSIU', dated April 15, 1I1Z, and 

15 &:r?rov.s by the Board on Kay Zl·, lin, respecting the criteria 

16 ar.:!. procedures for :aintenance of Asarco's acid plant cztalyst 

17 beds, Vbic:h criteriA and procedures vere approved by EPA em 

18 A~il 19, 1'14, as ~lisned in the Federal .egister of ~AY 1, 
. " 

11 1'''; provided, bv...ver, t.'1at the Board's prior appr'OVlal Df
 

ZD S'".:;~ criteria and procaduras in 1182, as descrUNid above, sball
 

21 nc J,on!ier' be affective after Kovaber 15, 1995, and it sl:ell ~e
 

22 u.~le~l for Asarc:a to e=ploy S\lc:b criteria an4 proced.uru for
 

23 lI&i:ltenance of the acid 1I1ant catalyst beds after that data.
 

2' As =escril:lec1 above, AsUCO is conce:ned vith the reliability of .."
 

~: ":.=.. ~-.::~ ::=:'el,an.cl c;::;i~~es ;: .va1.'.Ia~e and use the ~i...-S
 

~, ==:el. ::cthi:Ig in t!lis para;:a?h shall be construed as i .... B:IY
 

2~ ea! li:itinq Asarco's abil~:Y to leter petition the ~czr~ ~.
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~ 
:i 

, ~f: ..·-----.--e_.Iiio.. ."iI.- a""··a---_ ...--_ ==:.,..:,£=:.~ &.:-::. ;=-=:!!:i:=,,!:s, :=• __ _.... .. _5..._ s':.:.;~ 

.. ;1- __ i_:I vers'on --.-.-- ""1 -.- -as"l- ' i- .. 
- ~v·.:C-::t-i-·o-n· of -_':'e- e..--..-l·~_-~':-_.•• s·o·: ..-- - - - r-------­
~ p. _ .. _ _ • t:MQS. ;;~ili:i:tq ~is~:si=:: 

, I:codels apilroved by :.he :::::2."18 Air QUlLli~y iSl.:aau and ~e 

5 Uni~ed statu Enviro::::en2.: ?:'o~action Aqe.-::y. !:c-:~inq in :o':is 

6 paragraph shall be'co~~~~ as in any ~enne~_allQWin9 Ase:;;) 

1 to rely on an inter.citt~ =~ntrol system (ICS) as a part of 

• .uch petition and decons:=ation. 

9 29. '1'tIe parties e,.:-e. ~t the li::itations. eaNl1tio~s 

lD and requireaents eO:l:air.a: in this st1y,dation end Eldlibit A 

11 vill beco1Ie i_diet-ely e~~e=tive upon ~e iuuanee of an orCSer 

12 by the Board in Cia ;===aed1JlcJ,' ueep":. as tollovs: t.~e 

13 .paeiU~ eaission lIIO."Iitoring nquir..ents viU' becoaa 

14 e!!e<:tiva on .July 1,. lSS'; the reporting requir_ents ,,-iU -1.5 apply'onlY to' -.i.sion =!tori1l9 date gathered arter JUly 1, 

16 1994j all4 the -.lssion li:.itetion. and conditions vill., except 

17 u otilerVise spec:Uie&lly provided in PAR'll I, secUon 3, 

11 au}/seetions (11), (I), an:! [Xl of Exbi~it A to this StiPlllation, 

19 beellll:l. etrective on s.::-:c.....!' 1, 1994. All current sulfur 

2D dioxide _isdon IIDnit=:~ and rePor"-!nq reqUir_nte and 

21 cssion lW~etions £r.:! =:lditions 'shall reuin in .Ueet 

22· u.."I;U ~..e dates. troth1::7 carein ·.ha.1:l be construed a. in any 

. Z3 -r i:pairinq or o~ise a:tectillllJ the existillllJ ottl1qaUons 

U o~ AR..PQl to cond~ a=~..~ ·.o~itorir,lJ in the East Belena"· 

.. :!... cu. 

26 :SD. Aceordill9ly, ~ parti.. to this stipulation acr.ee 

27 eat it vauld be cOllSi~ia:": "'~~h the ter-..s enet intent of t!:.i. 

12 
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~ 

H ' 
1 _s:i~~la:i=~ fc. ~~e ::t~~ ~~ issue an Orae~ i=~csi~i :~e te~s 

;;: I i~ tl:.is S~:'''''~II:ic:: lL:,.a the li=itt'l:1o::s. =:n:i:io::s II:::: 

~e.uire=ents c~n:e:::e~ i~ [xI'IiDit A ~f ~is S:i~~lt:ic~. t::~ 

~ adcp':1nq ':he sallie es e:::orceaDle .easures tpplieeille :0 :.';e 

5 Ase~co t&.~ Helena :i:ility. 

7 ASARC:O. East He1e~a. ~ 

H Date 

15 

l5 

17 

11 

19 

~O 

n 

;2 

;3 ..-.
 
:: 

;5 

-'
 
13 
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.~ra.t••<Nth of llin. lI~r...t bet...... ltd StAn a.nd Hontana 

AY."ue lJAc:l~ IU.!I9. ""'" """ ICre.t., . 

•. ~ of Pae....r ]1, ""1(. all of the control _traca­

9ie. 1" the 1'.) J.ad 91. v... i~l....t.d, The 1"1 1.ad 

lII. CAlla<! for tlla le.d IIM08 to be acbt.-d 1ft tba &:An 

Helen. ar•• wit.hiD t.bre. yea,.. of EPA A;pprcw.l. or JWguat ., 

un. _hnt aoloitering .s.ta lor tlla {courtb ",aleAdar quar­

t.r of 1••7 &ftd the fir.t calendar quarter of 1'" 1"d1",eted 

u.a" th<o lead lIMOS v •• DOt ...". 

t. JD aD Oc:tober 1. 1'" lett.r to tile oaverftor Of 

_"ana, EPA _UU.d tloa State of "ell.t.... tbat tlo. 198] 1...01 

IIU for bet Ilel.__• i"adeqllJlta to au.l." and _lntai." the 

1..01 Xl\AQ$. TIle ba.h for nA'. Uoding of lN1d.quacy vu 

u.at, .1Dce tile 4av.lapaeo. of tbe 1"2 lead 1I1P••abient air 

11 quaUty dat. d.-trated that the prevl.oualy approvact COD­

l' tr01 _a.,...•• no l"""ar provide<! f(>r attalJl....c ot tIM. lead 

20 nan4a.rd. 

at 10, IU'A ft'l'>1rad _c..... to adopt _4 .~1t to EPA fOr 

22 .PP~.l what'-VI.. a44J.t..!onal eoatrol _U\U•• were nee•••ary 

22 to a.~rw tieely attain.en, ADd .-1nteA&DC. of the le.d HAAQ_ 

24 8. c....eeque"tly. the DepartOl4l1C ....4 ASAICO lIa.,. raa...a\\la'ed 

2S tbe -..1.'11>9 l.d c ....tra1 pl&ll of tbe ASUto bat Releo.. 
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cle.l.ghnion .....fhc~1v. 011 J&Il""'" 5, lU' _ l>a a "a\Olt of 

tlda ""aIgnetion, Mo..t ......... requIred to a_t • r ... l...d 

1••4 SIP,that _.ta the ntqulre-1u of eM Act: by .:ruly '. 

1") for tha E&at Xaleaa laad ncaattainae"t .rea. The SI' 

...at p"",Id. for .tcal_t of the 1.... XlUl(lIlI .a e>cpedltloua­

ly •• pr.ct:.1c:a.ble. bu1:- not lat.... th.. January ii. 1."7,. 

1'. on ""!!\lat '. un, E"" ..de • tindl.ng that MoDULIU. 

had failad to a_t. .. lud SIP by .l\lly 5. un Cor U.. S.at. 

R.lana l ••d ~n.tt.!~n~ a~e.. ~r.uaD~ to .2 O.I.C. see· 

tIon 7:;0' (h). eanc:U""a _re to be ~e6 11 _tba after 

t.n. Ul\dll\S (Fab""a..,. " US5I. ""le.. Ula St.t. _Itted • 

rev!••d SIP an4 EPA deterained that th. T.vt..d .tP ~ eoQ. -
pla•• dtnill tbat U_ h ... _ ll'A ala.. haa thol opt.ion to 

withhold &1r pol11lUOll greta to the SUt........ upon .M 

St.te·. ful"r. to a.u.it .......1..4 SIP (.2 D.S.c. '.~lon 

74051. r:.... _at. either ..ppr-a .. SIP 0" ~llJat.... P.d&ra1 

Iort>l-nuUoD Ph" DD latu thao t_ yeara l-"'9Ua1: <I. 1"5) 

dea.... finding ....44.. ., I1.S.C. 5e".1_ 711), 142 11.5.1:. 5e<::­

tlCl\ 741Dlc}l. 

U. on r.l>r..ary 2. '''S, EPA l....,aad .:} .-1..1011 off­

..t ..DCt1an. ia the "at ••lana l.ad DODa~t.toa.Dt area. 

,H. llt.l.1l.aIIIlJ. dial>*...1_ IOCldeH", lyai•• "",".l.eaD 

Ch.... .t. •• e.n. Deo~_"ft't have cI.....l~ I-on c:oft'Cl'Ol 

atr.tew tbat. together w.l.1:h a COI1trol etrat.w tor '-&NlCO. 
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'1 tor .ch1....1a~ and ..intetD1ag the l ••d ~ in e... Ea.t 
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20 0I'I"""'f'I "1IlO &0IIII .... ApdI U. I tM. 
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BEFORE THE BOARD Of' ENVIRONMENTAI.. REVIEW 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

) 
In tJu: Mauer of tho AppliQflon ) 
ofUle' .Depuun.enr ofEnvironmental ) 
Quali.ty for llc:Yi.sion ofthe }. 
MoDlUl& State Air Quality Control ) FINDINOS OF FACT 
l~emeA..uon Plan Relatina to ) CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
Control ofLead Emissions in the ) AND ORDER ADOPTINO 
East Helena Nonattai.nmcnt Area. ) STIPULATION OF DEPARTMENT 
AffCC1io& tho Followlft4 rDCluatries: ) AND ASA.RCO 
AAn:.o. roc.. and American Cbcmct } 
COrpoflltion. )

) 

l'1Hl Oepfu1ment ofEnviranmcntal Qualily (Dc:pattuu:nt) bas requesced Illl Order 

&om the DOlII'd ofEnviro_ntaI Review: (Boa.rd) -.:toPtml rc:visiON to !be lead C-Pbj 

emission coatrol pJan for ASARCO. The revised control plan is intended to attain and 

maintain the Pb National Ambient Air Qv.ality Standards ("N'AAQSj 1JI UII: Eut Helena 

Area. 

PursuaDt to public notic;c. at its mccrting on August 21-21. 1998, in Hclc:aa, 

Moncana. tho Boud considered the proposed revisions to the connI plan. Al the burin. 

an opportunity for comment was pt'Ovided to the Dcpanment, the alYccrcd IDdUS1ries, and 

iDu:n:sted IDCmben o(!he public. Basad 00 the record io this procecdina. the Bow cntcr.l 

tha followina Findinp o(FKt, Conc:JusiOIU of Law and Order in "'Cud 10 this matter: 

FINPINGS Of FACT 

I. 'Ibc: .bove-captio~ matter _ initiated in 1995 by. pc1itlon ofthe 

DcpiIrtmcnl ofEnvironmental Qv.alit)'. The petition requested an Order from the BOlU"d of 

Environmental Review ("Board] -.:toptina Pb emission con.uol pJanJ (M ASARCO and 

American Chomat. The Ph control plans were developed in response to an OClober I. 

1988. letter to the Governor a(Montana from the U.S. Enyironmental Protection ASCnc:y 

(EPA) calling for nMs\ans \0 Montana's Ph Slate Implementation Plan (SIP). The Bow 

approved the control plans in August oC 1995. This Bow approved revisions ro the 

co,nrol plan for ASARCO in April and June 1996. On July '2. 1996. MOnlll.n& submitted 
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-

ehe revised plans co EPA as a SIP revision. 

2 2. In March 1998. ASARCO notified the Department ofproblems uS(K;iatcd
 

:3 with required emission conttols 81 the Ea.st Helena Cac:ility SplCificaJly, ASARCO reported
 

4 thae moisture in the emissions from the facility's SpeissJMane QnmuJaUng Pil WU C8wiac
 

S problems in the req1.lUed emjssioD control device - th. Dross Plmt Basbowe. ASAR-CO
 

6 requcsted that the required control device be ch.anae 10 the BI&st Fumac.e Sa&housc in
 

1 order to solve the rnoistwc-n:latC:cl problems. After discussions with ASARCO, Ibc
 

8 Deputment in July of 1998 stipulated to • revision 10 th_ Ilmission control plan lhat
 

9 c:hanaed the required emission c;:ontrol devic:e 10 the Blast Fumace B&&house. ThM
 

10 revision is cWftDtly bcfOJ1l this Boanl. 

t 1 3. 'Ibc revision 10 the Ph control plan for ASARCO is conwacd in the 

12 Stipulation chat is 81t.eclbcd to this Order and is Inco7pOrak:d beRin by referenc:.e. The 

1.3 Board has examined Ihc Fhwllngs of the Stipulation and hereby realties and adopls &hem &$ 

14 the J3OIord's Findings. 

1S 4. It is tho in1lUll of the patties that the attached revision to the emission 

16 control plan for ASARCO. IIftcr adoption and incorporation by ~dOrder, Iiball be 

17 submitted to Ibc EPA for review mel Appcoval u put of tho roviMd Pb SIP for the East ­
I B Helena uca. 

19 S. The Depar1JDCnt bu issued public: notice orme proposed revisl~to the Pb 

20 control, plan. Notice was published. at least 30 days prior 10 the date oJ the beanns in this 

2 t maner: by prominent advertl$ernc:nl io. the affected area. A copy of Che proposed revisions 

22 was m-.:Ie avail.ble for public inspection. 

23 . CaMel t {SIONS OF LAW 

24 Bued on the foregoing Findings of Fact. the Board hereby enters the following 

2S ConchasiotU of Law: 

26 I. The public: haa been provided with .ppropri.~notice and an apportWlhy to 

27 participate in this maner. Title 2. chapters 3 and 4. MCA. The federuJ rcqui~ents fOf 

2 
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Lewis and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

notice and hearina prior to adoption and subminal of SIP revisions have been met. 40 CFR 

2 §SI.I02. 

3 2. The Deparanent is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan 

4 (or the pl'evention, abatement, and c:ontrol ofair pollution in this sUIte. Sec:tion 7S-2­

S 112(2)(c), MCA. 

6 3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes
 

7 ofTitlc 1S. Cbapter2, MCA. Section 15.2-111(3). MCA.
 

I 4. A Baud 0rdc:T a40ptlnS the attached Stipulation is De¢Cssat)I to comply
 

9 with tho O<:tobcr I, 1988 EPA request that the East Helena SIP be revised.
 

10 5. All Findings ofFact arc bercby incol"pOl1lted in these: CODc:lusiona ofLaw.
 

IJ
 

12 ORQF.B
 

U Based on the foreaoU1l FindiDas of Fact and Coru:lusions ofLaw, IT IS HEREBY
 

14 ORDERED THAT:
 

15 1. The ",visions to the Pb c:onb'Ol plan for ASA.R.CO set forth in the attKhcd
 

16 Stipulaaioft an adopted by the Board aod iDc:OrporalCd herein as put ofthis Order.
 

17 2. This Order shall be enforceable by lhc Department. 

18 3. Modifieationa artbis Order shall only be by initiation ofthc Board or by 

19 petition to the Soan! and ~i_of. subsequent order revisina this Order. 

20 

21 DATED this ~dayofAuaUllt.1998 
22 

23 By: 

24 CINDYE.y~ 
25 ChaitpenOn 

26 Boud ofEnvironmental Review . 

27 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVUlONMl!l\'7....L REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

Volwne III 
Cha tee 25 

iI 

In Ibe Mlltter oflhe Application of ) 
the Department of Environmentl.1 ) 
Quality tor Revi.ion of the Montana ) FINDINGS OF FACT. 
Stato Air QaaUty Con'll"Ollmplel1ll:nwion ) CONCLl1SIONS OF LAW, 
Plan relaUna to Control of Lead Emi..ions ) AND ORDER. 
in the Eut Helena Nonatlai.nmCll1t Area., ) ADOPTINC STIPULATION 
Affecting the Following Toduslries: ) 07 DEPARTMENT ANJ) 

Aluu'co. Inc. ) ASARCO 

--------------------) 
The Dcrpartmerll ofaoyirorunenta! Quality (~Deparmu::nt")has r~ an Order 

from lbe Bo....d ofEnvironmenta! Review ~Board) adopting f1:Yuions to the lead cmisaion 

<;<>ntrol plan for Asan:o. As amendel! by lbe revui0D6 contained herein, the control plan is 

intended to lltbi" and maintain the Iced National Ambient Ai, Quality Slandards ("NAAQS") 

in tho East Helena Nonau..inm..n .vea.. 

fI.tfsu&l1t \0 public notice, QlI Septnnba' IS, 2000, the Board conducted a hearing in 

Billinp, Moritana, on the proposed revisions :0 the conlrol plan. Al the heanng U1 

opportunity {or comment was I11"Ovided to the DePartment, Asarco, and inlere.ued mcmbclS 

ot lh« public. Based on the reeord in ibis proceeding, the Boaed entetS the following 

Findinss afFlict, Conclusion. of Law and Order in regard to Ibis metter: 

EWINGS OF FACT 

1. On June II, 1996, th" Departmenl llDd Asarco executed a document entitled 

"Stiplilation oCDepartrnal1llUJd ASAfco,'" which includod "" EKhil:>il A iIlId S"V""' attaelrmolllS 

(collectively "1996 Stipulation"). The 1996 Stipulation conllJned the lead control plan for 

Asacco. AS pen o(the slate'. efforts 10 revise the State lmplerrenlation Plan for the conlrol of 

lead emissions in Ihe. Easl Helena NOmlllllirunem Area. 

2. The eltpres.s pUfl)OSe of tho 1996 Stipulation wao 10 assure "attai nmenl and 

maintenance o{!hc National Ambi.;nl Air Quality Slandards (NAAQS) for lad." (l996 

Slipullliion, pllra. 1). As part of the 1996 Stipulation. Exhibil A conl.a;"ed emission 

(Ji'lndlnI1 or F:act. Co-nclu'luft~ Dor L;,,,... ilInd Ordo"t") 
) 
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limiWioDS and other cotulilio~,including but IIOt limited to: method.. fot de\ll.l'lUining 

compliance wilb emission limitationa, and tequiremen15 by wbich such emisliO'l'llimiUltionll 

ant made quaotifioble .and enforceable by tho 1)epanmcnl. Tho ctlu;luneDta ~Qed • 

vmoty of issues, ranging (rom sarnplins and aD.lysis ot road dust nmplcs 10 .. b.ghousc 

maintenance plan, The 1996 StiplllatioD was lIppJOved md made enforceable by Board 

Order, dattd 'June 26, 1996 ("1996 BOard OtdCl"'). 

3. On Aultuat 13. 1998. the Department and A.sarco exec:uted • "Stipulation of 

DepaJ1Jtlent and Asaroo," wbich modified the 1996 Stipulation. ("1998 Stipulalioo"). The 

1998 Stipulation was approved III'Id made cnforeeilble by Board Order, dated August 28, 

1998 ("'1998 Board Older"). 

4. The 19% Stipulation nrquintd Asueo to lnst~l and openlte a furnace lead 

8f1Illulation system within the Dross Sui/dinS. ~ ins:alled and attempted 10 operate this 

sy.;tem, bUI despite Asarco's besl ellons, operstion ofllla system presented insurmonntlble 

te:chnic:;al and operatini problems. The 11Iie ofgranulated lead in tho smelting proc..... bas 

resulted in a louled product which cannot be sold, and numerous attempts to solve tbis 

problem have been unsucc_fuJ. Use oflbe lead granulalor has proven 10 be tel:hnie:.t1y -
infeuible. and Asarco bas rcrtumed to the COllvlIII!iOna! d=ins proe_. How_. ttle return 

to the conventional droainlProee611 is not expected to in_ ambient oonecntratloN of 

lead in Ihe East Helena area. based on the following <:<)osiderations: 

...	 The $\Ibjcct drowng aetivitia' are conducted entirely wi1:hin the D= Plant 

building: 

b.	 The Dross Plant building is completely enclosed and vendlated to the Dtoss
 

»Imt baahouae:
 

c.	 Thett will be no <:hanse in the t\.lgilive emission nte for the Dross Plant
 

building:
 

d.	 There will be no change in emissions hom the Dross Plant baghouse stacie. 

S. In addition fO de1erin8 the requimnont thal A$areo inslalllUld ope<&lc a 

furnace lelld granuilltion system within the Dross Building. revisions to the lead control plan 

(or As~ arc 1l1so made to better renectlhe curren. configur:uion of Asllrco's East Helena 

facility. The rcviuon~ 10 the lead control pl;)n {Of Aurco ltfC contained in the Stipulation 

(Flodin" 01 #aci. COndYlionl or l." .url Order) 
2 
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Chapter 2S 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Lewis and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 

lEOfitl:QlIProgram 

•
 
between Department and Aureo, dated July I!, 2000, \bat i" .uaehed to this Order and 

incorporale<l herein by reference. Tho Boazd has c:x.amined tho Wu:linsa in tho attached 

Stipulation llrld hereby Btifics and .dopts tbetIl as Ibe Bod', tin~gs;n this maller. 

6. Unl... cxprusly stilted otherWise, Ibis Order, including the atta<:hed 

Stipnlation, does not in any w~y supercede or alter !be provi&iolUl of the 1996 or 1998 Board 

Ord«s (or tho 1996 or 1998 Stipulations adopted themn). Exi::ept aJ expresslyreviscd 

heroin. the 1996 S!ipulalion (i¥ludinl Exhibit A and the anachmcnts 1·7). tho 1998 

Stlpubtion, .nd the 1996 ....d 1998 Board Order. adoptina tho.e stipUlation•• remain in full 

(OI'c.e and effeet. as part o(tbe Department'. control plan for lead emiuions in the East 

Helena NOfUlltainment Ar<:&. 

7. 11 is the intent of the plQ'tiu that thi. Slipulauoa" after adoption and 

incorporation by Board Order, ahaIl be submined to EPA I'w reviow and approval., 

revialons 10 the ASIltCO control 51J'lLleBY lor the aUainrnelU lUld maintCZlance of the lead 

NAAQS in Ihe EASt Helena Nona.uainment area, as pMt otche Stale Implementation Plan. 

8. ':rho Department bas hilled pUblic notice at the propoaed revisions to Ihe lead 

control pl.". Notice was published, at leul 30 days priM to Ins dIU" ot It"t hearing in lhis 

mattll't, by prominent advertising in lbe affected area. A copy of the proposed nrv;aoM was 

made'.vail.ble for puhliCl iospeelion. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

Based on the foreloing Findings ofPact, the Boa.n1 hereby enlen tl-,e Collowing 

Conclusions ot Law: 

The public has been provided with appropriate notice and an opportunity to 

particip..", in this maltu. TiUe Z. ChaplcB 3 and 4. MCA. n ... Cedcral noquirements for 

notice and he.aring prior to adoption and a\lbmittll ofSIP revi$i~ns have been met. 40 CFR i 
51.102. 

2. The Departmenl is required to prepare and de:velop a comprehensive plOln (or 

the pre.....nlion, abatement, and conlr01 of air pollutinn in Ihis state. Seclion 75-2-112(2)(<:), 

MCA. 

(Findh,u. 0' ract, Coud-ulo". (lie La"" .:ulllol o'''-vt''") 
3 
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3. The Boord hu au!honly to ;que orders nee"-!')' to effecl\lalo tho purpo.sea of 

Title 73, Chapter 2. MCA. Stcdon 75·2·111(3).. MCA. 

04. A Board Otder adoptiDS the atw:hed Sripulalion of the Dcplll't1nmt and 

A.svco. daled July 18, 2000, is llPJ't'Oprialc 10 comply with Ihe October 1. 1988,l!'PA ~UellC 

to revise !he Stale Implementation Plan Cor East Relata. 

S. All Plndinp ofFact ,no ben:by incotpOraled ia!hes. ConclusioQ$ o!u\V, 

B~ on !he foRgoing Findings afFact and Conclusions olLa..... , IT IS HEREBY 

ORDER.ED THAT: 

I. The .-eYinons 10 the lead conlTol plan for Asarco sel lOtth in, the attached 

Stipulation oftheDllputrnmt md As&rco. dued 1'IIly t8, "2000, are adopted by the Board lind 

inc:orponued herein as part of this Order. 

2. Th;a Older wU be cntorceable by tho Department­
.­3. tJnJ_ ClqJJ'euly.aWed othefwise in the SaPulotion of the Oepvtment and 

ASarco, dated luly \ 8,2000. this Oroe:r dou 1101 in any ~y lup«ecde Or aller the provisions 

of the 199'6 and 1998 Board Ord~. (ami the 1996 and 1998 Stipulations adopted lhentin), 

and the \996 and 1998 Board Orders remain in full (orce: and cffcct.... pan o/che 

D<:parunenl's eonlrol plan for lead emis.slons in the Eaat Helena N'onattainment area. 

4. Modilieati01)$ oCth!. oroer shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board ;ll1d Che issuance: ofa $lJbsc:querll order revising tltis Order. 

(Flndln.JJ of '.~t. CoftC:luttom of La_ ;,I-ntJ OriIHr) 
4 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

SDPtlLADON 

'T'lK Depanment ofEnvironmental Quality (MDepartmentM) lind A$uC() InClO'lJlOBted 

(MASARCOM) heTeby stipulate: 10 the foUowina PlII"aIfIlpM I-S in Raard to the above. 

e:aptioned mancr ancI present the same for cODsidcr$tion II.l\d AU!option by \he Boud of 

Environmental Review ("Boa.nl-': 

I. The pwpose ofthJs Stlpl.lladon is to modify the JW'le: 21. 1996 Stipulatio'n 

and ElChibit A executed by tbc: [)qlertment ..net ASARCO for the control orleAd (Pb) 

emi$SjOJUl fi'Qrn ASARCO's East HeJe:aa SmeltAn' (June 1996 Supul.doa). The 

modlfialions to tile June 1996 Scipulation .,.., fteCeSSlU'Y in order to allow ASARCO to 

malte c:c:nain physieal dwlacs to cmiuiOD cocittots for 1M purpose of iJnpIoYina the 

emission coatrol efficiency. As modified ben:in. the June 1996 Stipulation will .... 

aualnmcnlllDd mainten&ncc oftbc Narional Ambient Air quality Standards ("'NAAQSj 

for lead (Pb). 

2. Tbc pertie.s agree that the 1ermS orthe J_ 1996 Stipulation shIIll be 

mocliftec1u follows: 

" a. Se>c:tion l<AX10)(a) sbaJl be replaccd wiUllhc foUowinS: 

(a> The Blast Fwnace Baghowle and u.ociatec1 ventilation equipment
sball beuscd to supply veotilatjon to IIIld control cmissfons &om the SI_ 
Furtll!ICCS; Blut Fumace Tepplaa Platf'orm (lOY). jnc1udiog ~ DOt limi,tcd to the 

In \be Maacr of the Applical.ion ~ 
of Ibc Department of £n.vironmcnl.8.l 
Quality for Revision of the 
Montana Stale Air Quality Conaol ~ 
Implc:moDtauon Plan R.clatina 10 
Control ofLead EmisslOM in the 
East Helena Nonattainment Ana. ) 
Affcctina tho PoUowlna lndumics: ) 
Asan:o. Inc, ) 

) 

STIPULAnON OF 
DEPARTMENT AND 

AsARCO 
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FORha)', Slaa PIIN, lead-pots; Blast fumace Feed Floor (9V), inc:luding the 
enclosures; and the SpeisslMane Granulating ~il. 

Section 3(AXIOXe) shall be replaced with the following: 

(e) The Blast Furnace Bqhouse and U50Cialcd ventilation equipment
 
shall maintain a minimum vohan~lc nownlte of249,OOO Acfin when 1M Blut
 
Furnace, Blast Furnace Tapplna Platfonn (lOV), Blast Furnace Feed Floor, and the
 
SpcisslMane Granulat;na Pit are Opcratina. except u provided in Section 7. .
 

. c. Section ](AX10XI) shall be replaced with the following: 

(I) 1be effective date of Se<:tion 3(A)(lO). ~t Scctlon 3(A)(lO)(a 
lind e) 8hal1 be January 6,1997. The effective elate ofSectiOD 3(AXIOXa and e)
 

.shall be August 29, 1991.
 

d. Section ](A)(12Xa) shall be replaced with the following: 

(a) The Dross PlaDt Baahousc aDd associalil;d ventilation equipmeut
 
shall be "acd to supply ventilation to and conttol emissions from the dross _
 
reverberatory fwnace. the 60 ton lead kettle and launder, the c:har&e hole, the
 
SpcisslMatte tap, the SpeisslManc launder, the lead panula'or, the dross Kettles
 
(both combustion and process emiuions), aDd the Dros. building general
 
ventilation while the Dross PI_t I. Operating.
 

"e. Section 3(AXI2)(P) shall be rcplaced with the following: 

(p) The plenWD vcntilating the dross reverberatory f\Jmace, thc 60 ton
 
lead kettJe and launder, !he SpcisslMaite tap, the SpciQ/Matte launder, and the lead
 
&laDuJlllor shall malntaiJa a minimum voluriletric flowrate of28,000 Acfm, except

as provided in Se<:tlon 7. - . .... . .. . -

J f. Section 3(A)(12Xv) lIha11 be replaced with the following: 

. (v)' m effective-diotc of Section 3(A)(l2), c:xe:e;pt Sco;tion 3(AXI2)(a .
:Jr> sb811 be JaDuuy 6, J997. 1hc effective date ofSection 3(AX12)(a aDd p)

be Aupt 29, 1998. _ - '. 

) g. Section 3(A)(26)(b) sbalJ be replacedwith the following: 

(b) EmiuiollS from the SpeiaIMatte air/nmt JP'&DuJating process shall
 
he venlcd to and CODtro1Jcd by 1be Blast Fwnac:c Bagbouse Wlltila1iOD ­

sy.wm.
 

.. h. Section 3(A)(26Xi) shall be replaced with the following: 

(g) The effective dale of ~tiOD 3(A)(26). excel't Section 3(A)(26)(b),
 
dIall be January 6, 1997. The effcc:tive dale oCSectiOn 3(A)('26)(b) shall be
 
AUKUS\29.199B. . . ,
 

2 
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3. llte parcics asrec that the requirements of chis Stipulation shall become 

effective upon che iSSWIDce ofan Order by the Board in this pTOceeding. 

4. It is the intent of the panies thai, after adoption IUICI incorporation by Bovel 

Order. 1his Stipulation sbalI be submitted to EPA for review and approval as part of the 

I'C'Vised Inc! SIP tor w East Helena area. 

s. Accordingly. the parties qree IbaI the: Boan! may issue an Order adnJ"ting 

the requimncnlS orrbis Stipulation. Upon adoption in a Board Order. such requirements 

shall be dorccab1c by the Dcpanment, subject 10 the: effcc;ti've dates set fonh herein. 

ASARCO Incorporated	 Montana Department of 
EnviJ'Ollmentai Quality 

By ~~•• y 
Oirector 

By ti/me~~ &~~Attorney 

Oate s;/.rfrr	 Date t!t·!·.Icm, . 
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Lewis and Clark CO. 
__.A". Pollution 

Contro 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVtRONMBNTAL REVl£W
 
OF nm STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Mllnv of tile ApplicaUon of ) 
the n.putment of EDvironmcnt.l1 ) 
Quality fof RC'Yislon of !be MOQl1lllt ) 
State Air Qudlty CanlrOllmp1emental.lan 
Plan telatin8 10 Control ofLead Emissions 

) 
) STIPULATION OF 

in me But Helena Nonalta1nmcnt .vea. ) DEPARTMENT 
Affectlnl!hc following Industries: ) ANDASARCO 
Asan:o, l!l¢. ) 

) 

S1JPULATION 

The Oepaltmen~of Environmental Quality C"Oep.utment"), Md Asareo 

In,,orporared C"A"U'co'1, n~reby stipulate lo.tbe followil1g paragraphs I Ihrough II, in 

regan:llo Ihe apove'C'Jlplioned maner and pteSenllhe same (or c:onsideol.lion and adoption 

by the Board of .Envicottmental Review ('"BoarQ"). 

I. On June 1t. 1996. the Depanmenl and AS&lCO exc<;uled a document 

enlitled ~Slip\llation of [kpartment and AsaN:.o.~ which Indudod an Elthi\)it A and seven 

allachmenls (coUeeli",c[y "1996 Stipulalion"). The 1996 Stipulalion contained the lead 

control plan for Asareo, as pari of Ihe Slate's efforts 10 re'vise the Stall: Implementation 

Plan for the control of lad emiuions in lhe EUI Helena N'onauAinmenl Area. 

2. The express purpose orlhe 1996 Stipulation was to assur~ "attaitune"t and 

maintenance oCthe "allonal Ambie"t ...ir Qualily Standards (NAAQS) for lead." (1996 

Stipulation. para. 1)..... part oflhl: 199~ Stipulation, Exhibil A contained emission 

limitalions and other conditioJU, lncludini bUI nOllimilcd 10: methods (or determining 

<:ompliance jth cmbsion IimitaliolU. and ~quircmc"tsby whieh such emission 

limllatiollS e made 1Iuanl[fiablc and enforc~ble by Ihe Oepartmem. The allachmcnu 

addressed a "ariet)' of iuues. ransing from sampling and analysis or road dUSI samples 10 

" baShousc mainlenance plan. The 1996 Stipulalloll WllS approved and made en£on:eAl:Jlc 

by Board Order. dated )\\1\" 2~. 1996. 

(S .. ip"a).do~ ~t Ocp~,.tmt"1 ~ncl A:SAItCOJ 
I 
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3. On AUS\lst 13. IP911,lhe Depanment and Asm'co exccu.ted .. "Scipu1atlon 

ofDepanment and A...,co:· whlch mod~~ the \~~6 Stlpulallon. ("'1998 Stipulation"). 

The 1998 Stipulation was approved ILI1d mailt enforceabl. by BoanI Ordc. dialed Ausli3l­

28,1998. 

4. The 1996 StipulatiOll required ~o to. iDstall AI1dopcnte a furuCe lad 

iranulation system within the Dross BulldinB. Asarco instaUcd aDd attempted to oJlC:r1lle 

this aystem.. but despite As~o's bell efforts, operation ofWs system prtlSCllted 

insurmountable lechnlcal and oPeru~i. problems. ~ use ofgranulated iead In !be . 

smelling p~css has resulted in a fouled product which cannOI be sold, mod nUmerous 

altetnpU to IOlve this problem have been unsuccessful. Us~ ortlie lead P""ulatllJ' has 

proven to be technically Infusible. and Asarcd has n:lumcd 10 the conv....tional drossina 

process. However, Ihe return to the convenlional drosslnll process is'lIOt expected to 

increase ambient concentrations of lead in the Eut Helena area. bllsed on the followinll 

consideralions: 

a.	 The subject drossinS activities arc conducted entirely within Ihe Dross
 

Planl buildin;:
 -b.	 The Dross Plant build inS is comple,ely enclosed and venlil;ltcd 10 the
 

Dross Planl baShou...;
 

c.	 There will be no change in the fUllith"c emission 'race for the Dross Plan,
 

building;
 

d.	 There will be no change in emissions from the Dross Plant bagho""" .
 

sl;lck.
 

S. The pu'lX'Scof this documenl1s10 rcvise Exhibit A. of the 1996 

Stipulation to remove the requiremcnt tlult AUlCO in~tall and operate a furnace lead 

sranulalion syst~m. Revi5ions to Exhibit A. are also made to bener refleci the current 

configuration of Asarco's East Helena facility. Specifically, the references to Crushing 

Mill Baghousc5 iiI and 112 are chanlled to."Sintet Plant Roof Baghouscs 117 and ~8" 

respectively, and references 10 the Pross Plant 6O-lon kellie are chanled 10 the "#4 

Kenle." 

6. Unless ,,"pre..ly s'llled oLher"lSc. this dex-\lmenl docs not in an)' wo)' 

supercede or Qiler the provisions oCIlle 1996 Slipul:uion or lh" 1995 Stipulalion. Except 

(Srfpul.IJolt 0' Ocpa,.r"unr ."cJ AS",RCO), 

Pa~e 2£.9.3.12 (7)­
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

_=... ,,,,s and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

• 

_ IIXJl"l=IlIly l"ltrisod by this ~l, the 1996 Stipuldon, iDcluding E>aUbit A and the 

.~ 1·7, Uld the 1991 Stipll.lation, nomaID jg filii t_ and C~l" as part crib" 

Department's C»nwl plan tor lead emlssi~f.'in tho Eut ~ Nonattalrlmeat ARa. 

7. Th. partia epn that ExhIbit A to the 1!l96 Stipul.tio" is l'Ovi""d Lll 

(o!JoW$: 

Ii.	 ~on 1(»)(4) shall belWbed 10 rea(\; 

'"(4)	 Sl"ter Plant RoafSag!lo\lU 11 Venting \he Sinter Building
(3P.);" 

b. . Section 1(BXS) sball be .......Iud 10 rud:
 

''(J)	 Sinter Plant RoofB.~o",",lIJ8 Venting the Sinter BuiIdina 
(4Pa};" 

c.	 S«tion " ....X3).kall be revi.e<!to _do 

"(3)	 Sinter PlllI\l Roof 511111l0"..,117 VCnU"ll Sinler Building
pp..) 

Th" Sinl~ Plant Roof Ba,hou•." #1 and ASS<>eiale~ 
ventilotion equipment shAll be used to ....pply 
""ntilalion to /&lid COlltrol emission> from the Sinler 
(04tl) BuildinJ (6V). 

(b) l.ead emiuioll.$ from the Sinte, ?r.....t Roof 
Bagbou", '" .hall not exc«dO.OaB9 LbllHour. 

Visible emissions from the Sinter Plant Roof 
Baghouse II? $hall not clibtl an opacity of2CW. or 
gru.ter. 

(d) Dust captuced by the Sinter Plant Roof Ba£house II? 
Sllllil boo reeoveR~ ff<)l1\ the baahousr: hoppcr by 
.....UUl1\ trod, Of other meAnS wh,eh will minimize 
"mlnioo•. 

(e) Tna Simer f'llllll Roof Ba,nDuse ;;1 end aS$oducd 
ventih'lion sy'stem shall mainlain a minimum 
airOQw of 20.000 ....efm when the Sinter PI",,! is 
Operating.•"."pl .. pro_ided ,n Seclion 7. 

(SHpul.c'on ar [)'p"lIrunu,t Ind A,S .... nco> 
J 
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(I)	 ASARCO shall utilize • device to monitor ...s 
record the houn offan operation on the Sigtu Plant 
Roo! aaahouse *' F... 

The effec1lve date orSection 3(~)shall be 4 
monthll foUoWil1llSsuaDce or th" Board Order 
adopdna thb Exhibll, but DOt lalCl'thaD lanucy 6. 
1997." 

d.	 Seedon 3(AX4) shall be revialOdlO read: 

"(4)	 Sinter ,Planl RoofBqhouse lII8 Venting SiD_ Blaildlna
 
(41'.)
 

(a} The $iI\tu Plant ltoolBqho\lSe ill' and .aoew.cr 
~endliticin equIpment'shall be U$Cd to supply 
"enlilalh>n to and control emissions from 1he Sinter 
CD&L) Building (6V). 

(b) Lead emissions frOm Ihe Sinter Plant Roof 
Belhouse /18 shall nol exceed 0.0225 LbsIHoUr. 

Cc)	 Visible emission. from Ihe Sinter Plant Roof 
Baghouse 118 sball not exhibil an opacily of20% Or 
grealer.	 ­

(d) DllSl captured b)' Sinter Plant RoofS.ghouse 118 
sh411 be recoverecl from lhe baahouse hoppe, by 
"acuum truck Or o'her means Which will minimize 
emi.uions. 

Ce)	 The Sinter Plam Roof a.shouse #8 and auoeialed
 
"entilation system shall m..intain a minimum
 
airflow of I~.OOO Acfm when the Sialer Plant is
 
Operating, except as provided in Section 7.
 

(f) ASARCO .hall utilize a de"ice 10 monito~ and 
record Ihe hours of rail operation on lhe Sinter Plant 
RoofB.ghoU$c'N~ran. 

The effecli"e dale of Section 3(AX4) ah.ll be 4 
monlhs following issuance of the Board Order 
adopting Ihi. Exhibit. bUI not laler lholn J~uary 6. 
1997." 

(Sfil'uJ.I.ion or OtP:lrl"'''''1 ."d AS.... ACO) 
J 

September 15, 2000 
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__C'C,...,s and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 

-....._."-~I Program 

IWl.lsIiDlla f'tI),n the d.Joss ~'-'\oIy ~ !be 1M 
~tlIe aaci laI.aldcI'. the chatse tioio, !he Spd~ lap, 
!be JJM'bslM.tt\e launder. U10 4Joq :Ketti... (bolb , 
eombUIIlloD and proeeu emJldoAs), UJd the Dtou BuildiDg 
aeJlenll venrilal10Jl while U.a Drosa Plaut is OpcraiUl.... 

f.	 Section 3(AX12)(I) ah&ll boo ""Ised to ,...,.<\, 
M(i)	 Emiss/wu aen_cd fTor;j tho bilJming of natural i&" to heat 

dtoss Keulu !fl, n .•3 (preyioUll,- dcslJNted as ketUQ 
tn, 1M, ~ II$) (I:u') &lid the "" ~emell boo veuted to 
combuStIon ~auoiiduets. These ducl. m~1 lUll to the 
rooferee end emis.iDn, will be colleete<l by the ductwork 
providln. sencrtll .,.,ntilation to the Dross 8uildlng.­

g.	 Secuc>n 3(AX I'Xm) shall be rcvj~d 10 read: 

"em)	 The fl!4 Kenle shan heve a venlil"cd Ilood whicll ,hall be 
d~IKn"d and ope.... '''o1 '0 pro,-Ide vemU.rlon at all limes 
~..( the Jeenl.. i, in U$t:' 

h.	 5.o<:Iioll J{A)( IZ)(o) sbaJl be re'-ised to read: 

"(01	 Ho<x1, 'hell be operat"d on 'h'" dre,s reverberatory furnace. 
'he l!4 Kettle and 'a\lntler, lhe SpeisslMalle lap, thc 
SpeissIMa"" launder. UI(\ lhe Spci.,/M."e granulating
pil:' 

J.	 Section :I(A)( 12)(p) .shall be rc:vhcd '0 read: 

"(p)	 Tile ple"I>l'II vcnlilatin, the drou ...."''''''''...01)' fuma"". the 
~4 Kettle and laund"•• the SpciSl/M&'tc IlIp and 'h" 
Speis~.lIe laundel shall maintain a minimum VOlumetric 
nowrateoC2&.OOO Ae(m. el(eepl &S provided in Seelion 7," 

j-	 SeC1iolU 3{A){ 12)(q) and (rl ,hili b" removed 

It.	 Seclion 3(AXI6)(a) shall be revi",<l to read; 

"ea,	 Aft", the C""5hins Mill is !'Crmanently shutdown, th. 
Cru'hing 1Iolill 1laihous.,. ~'l ..nd n sh..ll be 'CMmc¢ 

Sinter Plant Roor a'Shouse, lt7 and 1<8 respceli"cl)' and 

CStipul.. hOft of OC':partm-~,.u "~d .."SAM("O), 

e. 

'The Dro... ~t Il.~wcand lIMoei~ ve.nIiIaIiOQ 
equ!pcnca., ~llM "* 10 supply vet1tllatiol1 k'lllEld _b'dl 
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lhclc _I&u:d vc.odl.1Olioa cquJpinerlt sbaI.l fUpJll)' 
~tU.lion to lIftd COAnI ~&om Q)o Slow <D.kL)
Bulldia. (6.YJ wbeAlhe Sinter~ i$ ~ 1Q 
acfdltic>a, lbe SliNr PLIlIi VtIlIiJaziou ~ (SPVS) dIaD 
-..pply verrtil.atlQl> W IlId~Clltia_ ,&am die SfIIIcr 
<DtU.) Bulldh\a (6V) when t!le Sw. tlllDl ia ~.w 

I.	 Sce:dOIl ~(O)(I) u..u be nMted to tesd: 

~C I)	 Section J(A)(3Xb). Slot« Plaru R.ootsaahousc .7 VCUIiq 
Sinter llUildin, (3Pa);" 

m.	 SeCtio.. S(DX2) s'ball be rcvUe410 teiIIlt 

"(2)	 S«tfon J(AX4Xl». Sinter Plaut R.o<.! Bagho.- ... Venlin& 
Sinter BuildirtJ C4Pa):" 

"(4)	 BeaiMlna in JaAU&ry 1996, ASARCO shall ","ronn 
analyses (0 <!e,e<Tl\IM <hot Lud COMetlt. Slh Content, and 
Momu,,", Con,e", ~ first lime 4utin~ u<:h calendar rev 
GI.Ileach !)'peofml.l"ri.1 produoed In <hot ASAkCO East 

,He!cN fniH!)' (e-S•• Slut FUlMCC Salhous<- D.lsI, S ..... 
r Urn&<:<: flue Oust, etc.) is ~Ied OtIldoofS. SI... Sialer. ­
S~is~ane."lUI mel&!~,..,4 WeI SeNb~r Filter 
Cak.... pro4",,~ inlhe ASARCO East Helen.. r.ellil}' ..re 
e.empl frem I~se ....&lYles.·· 

o.	 Seclion arA)(2) shall be revised CO "'ad: 

-(2) ,	 Sinter Pl..n, IW<>r Bagho\l.se.7 Fan (Sourc" JP.I." 

i"	 Seclion 8(A}f) ,hall be revist<llo n:a4' 

"0)	 Sinler Planl R<>(lfBallho",c 118 ran (Sou",,, 4Pa)." 

q.	 Su,iol\ 9(S)(2) shaH be rcvi""d :0 r"ad; 

"(2)	 Sin'..r Planl Roor Baghouse 117 Fa" (Sou'c" ::;l'~)" 

r.	 S~'ion 9(9)(3) shall bc ravised 10 rnd; 

1S-llpwt~li.fI.r.o"p'... t"'c",' ~"d 4S,\RCO)

• 
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Subject: Lewis and C;~l[qk,.£o-------_· 

o ution 
Control Program 

8. TbU Stipul&tion abaIl bocorn~ effective immcdialeJy upoQ tho ~ or 

an order by lhe Board In IhIc proceeding. 

,9. Ills the ialCnt or1bo panlCl' thlt thU StipulatioD, aftct adoplioll and 

iDCOlPOralloll by Board OnIer, shall ~ submined to EPA !orlWViorwlllid lIppI'OvaJ·. 
I'Cvlslons 10 lhe Aaarco cO~lfol strategy rar tho ~i and ~Qf'~ lead 

NAAQS In the East Helena Nollllttainmenl.e..'u pan of'tlIa State lmplemeat8tion Plaa. 

IO. lbe 1996 StIpulation. as revised by dU.s Sdpulatlon. aDd'the 1998 

Stipulation, are Int.=ded 10 assure &tlalnmcm. and maintenance of th~ NAAQS for lead, 

but is not iruended to address atl&lnmcnt or lnaintClllU\Ce or the Montana Ambient Air 

Quality Sl&ndards. 

11. Ae<:ordilil!1)', the panies agree that !be Board shall issue an orner adopting 

the terms of this Stipulation. Upon adoption in a Board Order, this Stipulation shall be 

enrorceable by tbe Dcpattment. 

Monlalla Dcparunenl oC 
Environmental Quality 

By~/LMarkSimonich 
Director 

Dale J"~ 10 WOO 

By By1~7L~· 
Attorney
 

Dale J~ 10. WOO Dale 7(IE'! fr1'
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Volume III
 
Chapter 25
 

STATE OF MONTANA Co. 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

EXHIBIT A
 

~MISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS
 

American Chemet Corporation
 
East Helena, Montana
 

PART I 

Section 1 Affected Facilities 

(AI Plant location: 

The American Chemet Corporation has a facility focated immediately south of 
the community of East Helena, Montana. The American Chemet plant is located 
at NW~ Section 36, Township 10N, Range 3W, lewis and Clark County, 
within the City of East Helena, approximately three miles east of Helena. 

fBI	 Affected Equipment and Facilities:
 

(11 #1 Copper Furnace Stack and
 

l2) All other processing points within the facility,
 

Section 2 Definitions 

IAI The following definitions apply throughout this Stipulation and Exhibit A: 

(1)	 "Board" means the Montana Board of Health and Environmental 
Sciences or its successor. 

12}	 "Department" means the Montana Department of Health and Environ­
mental Sciences or its successor. 

Replace Pages:
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(3)	 "Equation 1" means 

EOtr = EH, * Hours/Qtr 

Where: 

Quarterly emission rate in pounds per quarter 
Hourly lead emission rate in pounds as determined from 
source testing. 

Hours/Qtr= Number source operating hours in the quarter. 

"*" denotes multiplication. 

(4)	 "Lead Content" means the content (in percent) in any specified material. 

(5)	 "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up, shutting 
down, using fuel, or processing materials, and lead emissions are 
expected from the source, building, or stack. 

(6)	 "Quarter" means the three month calendar period ending on the last day 
of the months of March, June, September and December. 

Section 3 Emission Limitations 

(A)	 #1 Copper Furnace Stack 

American Chemet will have two different options, depending upon the height 
of the stack of the # 1 Copper Furnace: 

(1)	 Option A: If the height of the #1 Copper Furnace Stack is increased 
from the 1995 height of 8.8 meters to 20 meters. American Chemet 
shall comply with the following emissions limitations: 

(a)	 Quarterly emissions of lead from the #1 Copper Furnace Stack 
shall not exceed 175 pounds per quarter (Lbs/Qtrl as determined 
by Equation 1. 

-



VolUmer--,.........L
 

Chapter 

STATE OF MONTANA Co.
 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL
 
IMPLEMENTATION P
 

(b)	 Lead emiSSIons from the #1 Copper Furnace Stack shall not 
exceed 0.08 pounds per hour (Lbs/Hr'. 

(c)	 Visible emissions from the #1 Copper Furnace Stack shall not 
exhibit an opacity of 20% or greater. 

(2)	 Option B: If the height of the #1 Copper Furnace Stack is not changed 
and is leept at the 1995 height of 8.8 meters. American Chemet shall 
comply with the following emissions limitations: 

(a)	 Quarterly emissions of lead from the # 1 Copper Furnace Stack 
shall not exceed 30.8 pounds per quarter (Lbs/Qtr) as determined 
by Equation 1. 

(b)	 Lead emissions from the #1 Copper Furnace Stack shall not 
exceed 0.014 pounds per hour (Lbs/Hr). 

(c'	 Visible emissions from the # 1 Copper Furnace Stack shall not 
exhibit an opacity of 20% or greater. 

(3)	 On January 6. 1997 and thereafter, American Chemet shall be in 
compliance with the requirements at Section 3(8) and, depending upon 
whether #1 Copper Furnace is exhausting through the 20.0 meter stacie 
or through the 8.8 meter stack. either the emission limitations contained 
in Section 3(Al(1) or Section 3(A)(2J, respectively. 

(4)	 If American Chemet elects Option A, it must apply to the Department 
not later than January 6. 1996 for a permit to construct the 20.0 meter 
stack and initiate construction within three years after the issuance of 
the permit. Obtaining the permit for the 20.0 meter stack does not 
preclude the option of not building the 20.0 meter stacie as long as 
American Chemet demonstrates compliance with the emissions 
limitations in Section 3(AJ(2). 

(8)	 Feed material into the ptant shaH have a quarterly average Lead Content of less 
than 0.15%, and an annual average Lead Content of less than 0.10%. 
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Compliance with the emission and lead Content limitations contained in Section 3 
shall be determined using data from the testing and reporting requirements required by 
Sections 5 through 9. 

Section 5 Emission Testing 

(A)	 All emission testing for lead shall be conducted in accordance with the Montana 
Source Testing Protocol and Procedures Manual. All lead compliance tests shall 
contain a determination 01 front and back-half emissions. 

(B)	 All opacity values shall be determined according to 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix 
A, Method 9, Visual Determination 01 Opacity of Emissions 1rom Stationary 
Sources or by a continuous opacity monitoring system (COMS), except where 
noted. 

(C)	 American Chemet shall perform source testing for lead on the folloWing 
schedule: -
(1)	 American Chemet shall perform a source test for lead on the existing 8.8 

meter stack by November 15, 1995. 

(2)	 As long as American Chemet continues to exhaust the #1 Copper 
Furnace through the 8.8 meter stack, the following source testing 
schedule shall apply: 

(a)	 If the initial Source test required by Section 5(CH1) demonstrates 
compliance with the emissison limitations in Section3(A)(2), 
American Chemet shall conduct a source test for lead on the B.8 
meter stack at least once every five years after the initial source 
test. 

(b)	 If the source test required by Section S(C)(1l does not 
demonstrate compliance with the emission limitations in Section 

Volume III 
Chapter 25 
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Section 4 

3(A)(2J, American Chemetshall conduct an additional souree test 
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for lead on the 8.8 meter stack within six (6) months after 
January 6, 1997 and at least once every five years thereafter. 

(3)	 If American Chemet elects Option A and constructs the 20 meter stack, 
it shall conduct a source test for lead on the 20 meter stack. within six 
(6) months after completion of construction and at least once every five 
years thereaher. 

Section 6 Data Reporting 

(A)	 American Chemet shall submit to the Department a quarterly written report 
within 45 days of the end of each quarter. Each quarterly report must provide, 
for the previous quarter: 

(11	 the hours of operation of the # 1 Copper Furnace (20PI; 

(2)	 the pounds per quarter of lead emissions for the #1 Copper Furnace 
(20P); and 

(31	 the quarterly average Lead Content for the feed material. 

(B)	 The quarterly report for the last calendar quarter of each year shall, in addition 
to the information required by Section 6 (A), provide the average annual Lead 
Content for the feed material. 

Section 7 Notification Regu irements 

If American Chemet elects to build a 20 meter stack, then American Chemet shall 
inform the Department at least 15 days prior to the initiation of construction of the 
stack and within 15 days after the initial use of the stack. 

Section 8 Additional Requirements and Conditions 

14 of 16 
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Notwithstandi,..,g the testing that is required and specified by this Exhibit, the(A) 
Department may require emission testing on sources in the plant per ARM 
16.a.704, Testing Requirements. 

(8)	 American Chemet shall retain copies of all data collected and reported in 
accordance with this Exhibit for five (5) years. Data shall be made available to 
the Department upon request in a format cQmpatible with the Department's data 
management system. 

§ection 9 General Conditions 

(A)	 Inspection - American Chemet shall allow the Department representatives 
access to all sources at the American Chemet facility such that Department 
representatives may enter and inspect, at any reasonable time, any property, 
premises, or place, except a private residence, on or at which an air 
contaminant source is located or is being constructed or installed. The 
Department representatives shall be allowed to conduct surveys, collect 
samples, obtain data, audit any monitoring equipment, or observe any 
monitoring or testing, and conduct all necessary functions related to this control -
plan. 

All inspections shall be conducted in compliance with all applicable federal or 
state rules or requirements for workplace safety and American Chemet plant 
safety rules or requirements. American Chemet shall inform Department 
representatives of all applicable workplace safety rules or requirements at the 
time of the inspection. Nothing contained in this stipulation and Exhibit A shalt 
be construed to limit the Department's statutory right of entry and inspection 
as provided for in Section 75-2-403, MCA. 

(8)	 Compliance with Statutes and Regulations - Specific listing of requirements, 
limitations, and conditions contained herein does not relieve American Chemet 
from compliance with all applicable statutes and administrative regulations 
including amendments thereto, nor waive the right of the Department to require 
compliance with all applicable statutes and administrative regulations, including 
amendments thereto. 
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leI	 Enforcement - Violations of limitations. conditions and requirements contained 
herein may constitute grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action, 
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(0)	 Construction Commencement - If American Chernet does not initiate 
construction of the 20 meter stack within three years of permit issuance and 
does not proceed with due difigence the Department may revoke the permit. 
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IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

EXH1BIT A 

EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS
 

ASARCO Lead Smelter
 
East Helena. Montana
 

SECTION 1. AFFECTED FACIUTIES 

(A)	 Plant Location: 

The ASARCO primary lead smelter is located immediately south of the community of East Helena, Montana 
in Lewis and Clark County, Township 10 North. Range 3 West, Section 36. The plant's slag pile is adjacent 
to and on the south side of U.S. Highway IZ. 

(B)	 Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

The combination of numbers and leners contained in the parentheses in the following list provides a cross 
reference to th.: emission points identified in the ASARCO East Helena Primary Lead Smelter Emission 
Inventory, North American Weather Consultants, May 1992, and the Demonstration of Anainmenl Modeling 
Report Revised East Helena, Montana Lead SIP, Cennak Peterka Peterson, Inc., July 1995. These 
documents quantify the baseline emissions and describe how the emissions were handled in the compliance 
modeling demonstration. The cross referencing provides a means to track the changes in the emission 
configuration from the baseline situation to the lead emission control plan encompassed In this Exhibit. The 
following equipment and facilities are subject to this Exhibit: 
(J)	 Sample Mill and Sample Mill Baghouse Stack (I P); 
(2)	 Laboratory and Laboratory Assay Stacks (2P); 
(3)	 Crushing Mill. including Crushing Mill Baghouse Slack 1/1 Venting Crusher (3P), Crushing Mill 

Baghouse Stack 1/2 Venting Crusher (4P), Crushing Mill Baghou5C Slack 1/3 (5P), Crushing Mill 
Track Hopper (\ Va), Crushing Mill Producl Conveyor (I Vb). and Crushing Mill BuiJdlDg (I V): 

(4) Sinter Plant RoorBashouse 117 Venting the Sinter Bulldln,t (3Pa): 
(5) Sinter Plant RooCB~ous.'8Vmting the SinlerBulldllll (4Pa); 
(6)	 Concenlrale Siorage and Handling Building (CSHB) Baghou5C Slack (6P), CSHB. Sinler Planl 

Ventilalion System (SPVS), Acid Dust Handling System and Associated Ventilalion Facililies; 
(7)	 Sinler Planl (D&L) Baghouse Stack (7P), Sinler Machine, and Associated Ventilation Facilities; 
(8)	 Acid Plant and Acid Plant Stack (8P); 
(9)	 Sinter Siorage Building and Sinter Storage Building Baghouse Slack (9P): 
(10)	 Telrahedrile Drier and Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse Stack ( lOP): 
( II)	 Kellies 1/ I and 1/3 Combustion Venlilalion (lIP); 
(12)	 KellJes 1/ I, #2. and #3 (previously Kellies 1/2. 1/4, and 1/5) Combuslion Venlilation (Existing 12P); 
(13)	 Kellie #6 Combuslion Venlilation (13P); 
(14)	 Kellie 1/7 Combuslion Venlilation (14P); 
(15)	 Blast Furnace, Associaled Equipment, and Biasi Furnace Baghouse Stack (16P); 
(16)	 Acid Dusl Bin System. including Acid Dust Bin Baghouse Stack (17P), Acid Dusl Bin Building 

(17V). and Acid Dusl Conveyor Drop (17Va); 
(17)	 Zinc Plant, including Zinc Furnace Baghouse Slack (18P), Zinc Plant Building (20V). and Zinc 

-f age 2).7,"+.1 ll-; ­
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Baghouse Building (21 V); 
( 18)	 Dross Building (l9P); 
( 19)	 Dross Plant, Associated Equipment, and the New Dross Plant Baghouse Stack (21 P); 
(20)	 Hoplo Unloading and Blast Furnace Baghou5e Dust Reclaiming (2V); 
(21 )	 Old Ore Storage Yard (3V); 
(22)	 High Grade Building Dumping Area (4V); 
(23)	 Sinter (D&L) Building (6V); 
(24)	 Conrell Penthouse (7V); 
(25)	 Breaking Floor Building (8Va); 
(26)	 Blast Furnace Charge Building (8Vb); 
(27)	 Sinter Hand ling by Payloader (8V!); 
(28)	 Malle Handling by Pay loader (8Vh); 
(29)	 Direct Smelt Bins Charging (8Vi); 
(30) 47 Feeder Charging (8Vk);
 
(J I) Blast Furnace Feed Floor (9V),
 
(J2) Blast Furnace Tapping Platform (IOV);
 
(JJ) Slag Handling Facility (II V);
 
(34) Slag Pile Dumping (12V);
 
(3S) Speiss Hand Ii ng Area ( 1SV);
 

•
 
(36) Telrahedrite Drier Bin Charging (16V);
 
(37)	 Blast Furnace Baghou5C Cleanout (18V); and 
(38)	 Blast Furnace Flue Cleanout (I9V) -

SECTION 2. DEFINITIONS 

(A)	 The following definitions apply throughout Exhibit A: 

(I)	 "Acfm" means air flow measurement in actual cubic feet per minute. 

(2)	 "Afternoon Shift" means the eight hour period beginning at 3:00 p.m. and ending at 11:00 p.m. 

(3)	 "Attachment # I" means the "Sampling and Analysis of Paved Road Dust Samples in East Helena, 
May 1995: 

(4)	 "Attachment 112" means the "Compliance Plan for Process Weight and Time of Day Restrictions, 
July 1995." 

(5)	 "Attachment #3" means [he "East Helena Lead SIP Road Dust Control Analytical Quality 
Assurance Plan, May 1995."· 

(6)	 "AttachmenI1l4" means [he "ASARCO Easl Helena Compliance Modeling· Legal Description and 
Map of [he Boundaries Between Ambient Air and Areas of Restricted Public Access, July 1995." 

(7)	 "Attachment #5" means the "Compilation of Air Pollutant Emission Factors (AP-42). Appendix 
D.2 (July 1993), Appendix D.3 (July 1993), Appendix E.1 (July 1993). Appendix E.2 (July 1993). 
Appendix E.3 (July 1993)." 

-• 
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(8)	 "Anachment #6" means the "Quality AssurancelQualil)' Control (QAlQC) and Standard Operating 
Procedure (SOP) for Continuous Opacity Monitoring Systems, November 20, 1995." 

(9)	 "Anachment #7" means the "Baghouse Maintenance Plan, January 1996." 

(10)	 "Board" means the Montana Board of Environmental Review. 

(II)	 "Day Shift" means the eight hour period beginning at 7:00 a.m. and ending at 3:00 p.m. 

(12)	 "Department" means the Montana Department of Environmental Quality. 

(13)	 "Dust" means any lead bearing material. excluding East Helena Slag. East Helena Sinter, and East 
Helena Speiss/Mane. Ihat has a Lead Content greater than 1.0% and thaI: 
(a)	 was collected by an air pollution control device other than a wei scrubber, or 
(b)	 has an Emission Potential greater than ;7.6. 

(14)	 "Emission Potentia'" means a numerical value which describes how readily a material can become 
airborne and is calculated in accordance with the following equation: 

EP = (SIS) / (M/2)! 

Where: 

/ = Denotes division throughout this Exhibit, 

EP c Emission Potenrial, 

S" Silt Content as determined from the most recent analysis of the material. and 

M = Moisture Content as determined from the most recent analysis'ofthe material. 

(1'5) "Equation I" means 

E = M • PB~ • EP. • C
 

Where:
 
• = Denotes multiplication throughout this E1lhibil.
 

E = Quarterly lead emissions in pounds (LbstQtr),
 

M = Tons of Dust handled per Quarter as detennined by the pay loader Load Cell
 
measurement system (Tons/Qrr), 

PB.= Average Lead Content. in percent, divided by 100, weighted by the amount of 
each type of Dust handled, 
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EP,," Average Emission POlential weighted by the amount of each type of Dusl 

Reclaiming Blast Furnace Baghou5C DUSI 0.00428 
Dropping Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard 0.00428 
Charging Dust to the Direct Smelt Bins 0.00500 
Cleaning out the Blast Furnace Flue 0.003505 

The above constants were calculated using the following equation and MSumptions: 

C =[0.00181· [(VIS)· (HIS)] / [Y/61o ll 

Where: 

U = a wind speed of 10.4 mph.
 
H =a drop height in feet, and
 
Y s a drop capacity in cubic yards.
 

Equalion I can be used for total Quanerly lead emissions, or Quarterly lead emissions for a • panicular shift by using the appropriate amOUnt of Oust handled for the entire Quarter. or a 
particUlar shi ft during the Quarter. ­

(16) "Equation 2" means 

EQ<, .. E,-.. • tons 

Where: 

EQ<, = Quarterly lead emission rate in pounds per Quarter, 

Er•• • Pounds of lead emissions per ton of material processed (LbsITon) as 
detennined by the most recent source lesting. and 

Tons· Tons of material processed during the Quarter. 

(17) "Equation 3" means 

Where: 

Quarterly lead emission rate in pounds per Quarter, 

Source specific emission factor stated in this EXhibit, and 

handled, and
 

C = A constant which is specific to a particular process or source as defined below:
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Tons =	 Tons of material processed during the Quaner. 

(18)	 "Furnace Lead" means the lotal tons of bullion and SpeissfMatle produced. 

(19)	 "Lead Content" meanS the cOntent of lead (in percent) in any specified material. 

(20)	 "Load Cell" means Loadrites or an equivalent weighing system which can be attached to a loader 
or forklift. and meets the criteria set fonh in Attachment #2. 

(21)	 "Malfunction" means an>' sudden and unavoidable failure of air pollution control equipment or 
process equipment, or a process when it affects emissions, to operate in a normal manner. A 
failure caused entirely or in pan by poor maintenance, careless operation, poor design, or any other 
preventable upset condition or preventable equipment breakdown is not a Malfunction. 

(22)	 "Moisture Content" means the conlent of moisture in percent in any material as determined 
according to Allachment #5. Appendix £.2. Sampling from storage piles or other bulk sampling 
shall be performed using Anachment #5. Appendix 0.3 or IllJ eljlli ,aleal fJleeellllre. Splining of 
samples for analysis shall be performed according to Allachment #5. Appendix E.I ~ 

e~tti. ale"t p,eeeehne. 

(23)	 "Natural Draft Opening" or "NDO" means any permanent opening that remains open while the 
facility is Operating and is not connected to a ventilated duct. Garage doors. employee doors. and 
temporary openings necessary for maintenance and repairs shall not be considered as NDO. 
provided that ASARCO keeps such openings in their closed position except when actually in use. 

(24)	 "Night Shift" means the eight hour period beginning at II :00 p.m. and ending at 7:00 a.m. 

(25)	 "Non-dust" means material that is not Dust. and has a Lead Con lent of greater than 1%. The term 
excludes cast metal shapes. granulated furnace bullion. East Helena slag. East Helena sinter, and 
Easl Helena SpeissiMane. WeI Scrubber Filter Cakes greater than I% lead are considered Non­
dUSI. 

(26)	 "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up. shuning down. using fuel. or 
processing materials. and lead emissions are expected from the source, building. or stack. 

(27)	 "Quaner" means the three month calendar period ending on the last day of the months of March, 
June. September' or Decem ber. 

(28)	 "Silt Content" means Ihe percent mass which passes through a #200 mesh screen (75 micrometers). 
as determined according to Attachment #5. Appendix E.3. Sampling of paved roads shall follow 
the procedure outlined in Attachment #5. Appendix 0.2. and sampling from storage piles or other 
bulk sampling shall be performed using Attachment #5. Appendix OJ or PH l~lIi aleRt p,eeetlIlJe. 
Splilling of samples for analysis shall be performed according to Attachment # 5. Appendix E.l or 

ar: C'1t1i alent J'reeeed,e. 
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SECTION 3. 

(A) 

(a)	 The Sample Mill Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to supply 
ventilation to and control emissions from the Sample Mill. 

(b)	 Lead emissions from the Sample Mill Baghouse Stack (1 P) shall not exceed 0.0204 
LbsfHour. 

(c)	 Visible emissions from the Sample Mill Baghou5e Stack (I P) shall not exhibit an opacity 
of 20% or greater. 

(d)	 The Sample Mill Baghouse ventilation system shall maintain a minimum airflow of 
4.800 Acfm when the Sample Mill is Operating, except as provided in Section 7. 

• 
(e) Dust captured by the Sample Mill Baghouse shall be recovered from the baghou5e 

hopper by a "acuum truck or other means which will minimize emissions. 

(f)	 ASARCO shall utilize a device to monitor and record the hours of fan operation on the ­
Sample Mill Baghouse Fan. 

(g)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)( I) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order adopting 
this Exhibit. 

(2)	 Laboratory and Laboratory Assa~' Stacks (2P) 

(a)	 The Laboratory shall not analyze more thnn 16.000 lead crucibles per Quaner. (For 
infonnational purposes only, this corresponds to a Quanerly lead emission fate of 96 
pounds,) 

(b)	 Visible emissions from the Laboratol)' Assay Stacks (2P) shall not exhibit an opacity of 
20% or greater. 

(c)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(2) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order adopting 
this Exhibit. 

(3)	 Sinter Plant Roof Baihouse 117 Venting Sinter Building 
(3Pa) 

~a)	 The Sinter Plant Roof Baghous.e #7 and usociah'... 
ventil'llion equipment shall be. used 10 supply 
ventilation to and centroI emissiolU from the Sinter 
(D&.L) Bllildin. (6V), 

(b)	 . lead emissions from the Sinter Plant Roof 
Baghouse ,/.7 shall not excHcfO,0889 lbsIHour. 
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(~)	 Visible emissions from the Sinter Plant Roof 
BllctlollSe 1;7 shall not e:<hibil an opa~hy of20% or 
greater.,.. 

(d)	 Dust captured by the Sinter Plant Roof BaghOllK "7 
shall be recovcred from the baghou5C hopper by 
vacuum truck. or olher means whieh will minimize 
emissions. 

(e)	 The Sinter Plant RoofBaghouse ~7 and associated 
vemilation system Shall maintain a minimum 
airfloW' of 20.000 Acfm when the Sinter Plant is 
Operaling. e:<eept as pro\'ided in S~tion 7. 

(f)	 ASAlteD shall utilize .. device to monitor and 
T'Ccord the hours o{fan operation on the Sillcar Plant 
Roo.! aa,Muse tI7 Fen. 

(g)	 The effective date ofSection )(A>o.) shall be 4 
months following Issuance olthe Bow Order 
adoptin& this Exhibit" but DOt 1-=- than January 6, 
1997." 

(4 J	 Sinter ,Plant RoofBaghouse 1lI8 Venting Sincer Buitdine 
(4P&) 

The sinter P~t RDol Bqhouse #118 and asioel~<a> 
vendtiiion equIpment 'shall be used lD supply 
ventilation to and control emissions from the Sinler 
(O&L) Building (6V), 

(b)	 Lead emissions from lhe Sinter PlenrR.oof 
Baghouse 118 shall nOl exceed 0.0225 LbsIHo'ur. 

(~)	 Visible emissions from the Sinter Plant Roof 
BagholJSC 118 shall not exhibit an opaCity of20% or 
greater. 

(d)	 Dust captured b)' Si nte. Plant Roof a.shouse #& 
shall be recovered from .he baihousc hopper by 
vacuum truck or Olher melOns which will minimize 
emissions. 

(e)	 The Sinter Planl Roof Baghouse 1l!& and assoeiau::d 
ventilation system shell maintain & minimum 
airflow of 1'1,000 Acfm when the Sinter Plant is 
Operating. except as provided In Secdon 7. 

(I)	 ASARCO shell ulilize a device to monitor and 
r"cord the tlours of fan operalion on the Sinter Plant 
Roof Balhousc"8 Fan. 

(g)	 The effective date of $cction 3(AX'1) shall be 4 
months following issuance of the Board Order 
.dopling this Exhibit. but not later than January 6. 
1997." 

(5)	 Concentrate Storage and Handling Building (CSHB) Baghouse Slack (6P). Sinter Plant Ventilation 
System (SPVS), Acid DuSl Handling System, and Associated Baghouses 

(a> The CSHB baghouscs and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to supply 
ventilation to lind control emissions from the CSHB and the Acid Dust Handling System. 
The SPVS Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to supply 

Replaced Pa ventilation to and control emissions from the Sinter Plant and shall exhaust through the 
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CSHB Baghouse Stack (6P). 

(b) Lead emissions from the 187 foot CSHB Baghouse Stack (6P) shall not exceed 4.0876 
LbsIHour. 

(c) Visible emissions from the CSHB Baghouse Stack (6P) shall not exhibit an opacity of 
20% or greater. 

(d) The CSHB Baghouses, SPVS Baghousc, and associated ventilation equipment shall 
maintain a minimum airflow of 243,000 Acfm when the CSHB, the Sinter Machine and 
the Acid Dust Handling System are Operating, except as provided in Section 7. 

(e) The SPVS Baghousc and associated ventilation system shall maintain a minimum airflow 
of 36.000 Acfm when the Sint~r Planl is Operating, except as provided in Section 7, 

• (6) 

(f) ASARCO shall utilize devices that monitor and record the hours of fan operation on each 
of the following: CSHB North Baghouse Fan. CSHB 'South Baghouse Fan. CSHB 
Feeder Room Baghouse Fan. SPVS Baghouse Fan, and the Acid Dust Handling System 
Fan . 

(g) The effective date of Section 3(AX5) shall be January 6, 1997. 

Sinter Plant (D&L) Baghouse Stack (7P), Sinter Machine, and Associated Ventilation Facilities 

(a) The Sinter Plant (D&L) Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to 
supply ventilation to and control emissions from the Sinter Machine and associated 
equipment. 

-

(b) Lead emissions from the Sinter Plant (D&L) Baghouse Stack (7P) shall not exceed 
1.8176 L.bsIHour. 

(c) The Sinter Plant (D&L) Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall maintain a 
minimum airflow of 112.000 Acfm when the Sinter Machine is Operating, except as 
provided in Section 7. 

(d) ASARCO shall utilize devices that monitor and record the hours of fan operation on each 
of the following: Sinter Plant Baghousc Fan, Sinter Plant No.5 Ventilation Fan, and the 
Sinter Plant Stack Fan. 

(e) The effective date of Section 3(A)(6) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order adopting 
this Exhibit. 

(7) Acid Plant and Acid Plant Stack (8P) 

(a) The Acid Plant, COllrell,. and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to supply 
ventilation to and control emissions associated with the strong gas (high SOl 
concentration) from the Sinter Machine. 

• Replaced Pages: 

June 21,1996 

Page 8 of 190 

-
-"T)lI:ge 25.9.4.1 {8f 



Volume III
 
Chapter 25
 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PL~/~ 

/ 

(b)	 Lead emissions from the Acid Plant Stack (8P) shall not exceed 0.0698 LbsIHour. 

(c)	 Visible emissions from the Acid Plant Stack (8P) shall not exhibit an opacity of20% or 
greater. 

(d)	 The Acid Plant. Cottrell. and associated ventilation equipment shall maintain a minimum 
airflow of 30,OOOAcfm when the Simer Machine, Acid Plant, Conrell. and associated 
equipment are Operating. except as provided in Section 7. Airflow testing of the Acid 
Plant Baghouse shall only be conducted when the Sinter Plant feed material has a sulfide 
content of 6% or greater. 

(e)	 ASARCO shall utilize devices that monitor and record the hours of fan operation on each 
of the following: Acid Plant HOI Gas Fan, and the Acid Plant Main Blower. 

(I)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(7) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order 
adopting this EXhibit. 

(8) Sinter Storage Building and Sinter Storage Building Baghouse Stack (9P) 

(a)	 The Sinter Storage Building Baghouse and associated \'entilalion system shall be used to 
supply ventilation to and cOl)trol emissions from the Sinter Storage Building, Breaking 
Floor Building (8Va), Blast Furnace Charge Building (8Vb), and sinter drop into storage 
bin. 

(b)	 By January 6. 1997, emissions from the Sinter Storage Building Baghouse shall be 
vented through the Dross Plant Baghou5C Stack (21 Pl. 

(cl	 Dust captured by the Sinter Storage Building Baghouse shall be recovered from the 
baghouse hopper by vacuum truck or other means which will minimize emissions. 

(d)	 The Sinter Storage Building Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall 
maintain a minimum airflow of 35,000 Adm when the Blast Furnace and Sinter Plant are 
Operating, except as provided in'Section 7. 

(e)	 ASARCO shall utilize a device to monitor and record the hours of fan operation on the 
Sinter Storage Baghou5C Fan. 

(I)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(8) shall be January 6.1997. 

(9) Tetrahedrite. Drier and Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse Stack (lOP) 

(a)	 The Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to 
supply ventilation to and control emissions from the Tetrahedrite Drier. 

(bl	 Quanerly lead emissions from the Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse Stack (lOP) shall not 
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calendar year, then the Quanerly emissions shall be determined by using an emission 
factor of 0.00 18 pounds of lead emissions per Ion of tetrahedrite dried (LbsITon) and 
Equation 3. If the Tetrahedrite Drier is operated greater than 30 days per calendar year, 
then Ihe Quanerly emissions shall be determined by using the most recent LbsITon 
emission factor determined by the most recent source testing and Equation 2. 

(c)	 Visible emissions from the Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse Stack (lOP) stack shall not 
exhibit an opacity of 200/. or greater. 

(d)	 Dust captured by the Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse shall be recovered from the baghouse 
hopper by vacuum truck or other means which will minimize emissions. 

(e)	 The Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall maintain a 
minimum airflow of 19,000 Acfm when the Tetrahedrite Drier is Operating, except as 
provided in Section 7. 

(e)	 ASARCO shall utilize a device to monitor and record the hours of fan operation on the 
Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse Fan. 

(g)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(9) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order adopting 
this Exhibit. -. 

(\0)	 Blast Furnace. Associated Equipment. and Blast Furnace Baghouse Stack (16P) 

(a)	 The Blast Furnace Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to 
supply ventilation to and control emissions from the Blast Furnaces; Blast Furnace 
Tapping Platform (IOV). including but not limited to the Forebay, Slag Pans, lead pots: 
and the Blast Furnace Feed Floor (9V), including the enclosures; and the SpeisslMane 
Granulating Pit. 

(b)	 Only one Blast Furnace shall be operated. at a time. 

(c)	 Lead emissions from the Blast Furnace Baghouse Stack (16P) shall not exceed 3.7145 
LbsIHour. 

(d)	 Visible emissions from the Blast Furnace Baghouse Stack (16P) shall not exhibit an 
opacity of 20% or greater. 

(e)	 The Blast Furnace Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall maintain a 
minimum volumetric flowrate of249,000 Acfm when the Blast Furnace. Blast Furnace 
Tapping Platform (IOV). Blast Furnace Feed Floor (9V), and the SpeisslMane 
Granulating Pit are Operating, except as provided in Section 7. 

(f)	 Hoods shall be operated on the No. I and No.3 Blast Furnace slag tapping pans and shall 
meet Ihe following requiremenlS; 
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(i) The hoods shall be large enough and shaped appropriately to effectively cover 
the slag pans, and 

(ii)	 The hoods shall be in place at all times the blast furnace is Operating and the 
Jinney is in place. 

(g)	 Hoods designed to effeclively control emissions shall be operated on each Jinney. 

(h)	 Hoods designed to effectively control emissions shall be operated on the Blast Furnace 
lead pOlS during tapping. 

(i)	 ASARCO shall install a Continuous Opacity Monitoring System (COMS) which meets 
the requirements of Section 6 on the Blast Furnace Baghouse Stack (16P). 

(j)	 ASARCO shall utilize devices that monitor and record the hours of fan operation on each 
orthe following: Blast Furnace Baghouse Fan, and Blast Furnace Stack Fan. 

• 
(k) Devices that monitor and record the hours offan operation shall be installed on the Blast 

Furnace Tapping and Feed Floor Enclosure Ventilation Fan and the Blast Furnace 
Baghouse Enclosure Baghouse Fan. 

(I)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)( I0). except Section 3(A)( 1Olea and e). shall be 
..-, January 6. 1997. The effective date of Section 3(A)( IOlea and e) shall be August 29, 

1998 

(II)	 Dross Building (l9PJ 

(a)	 Fugitive lead emissions from the Dross Building shall not exceed J03 LbslQtr as 
determined by Equation 3 using an emission factor of 0.003 I pounds of lead per ton of 
Furnace Lead produced (LbsITon). 

(b)	 TheNDO of the Dross Building shall not e:'lceed 560 square reel. This shall be 
accomplished by removing all existing wall and roof sheets and installing new siding and 
new roofing sheets on the Dross Building. 

(c)	 All wall and roof penetrations (e.g., dUCIS, piping, etc.) in the Dross Building shall be 
sealed to the maximum extent practicable. 

(d)	 ASARCO shall maintain the siding and roofing of the Dross Building in good repair, 
ASARCO shall repair any damage to the siding or roofing of the Dross Building (19P) 
within ten (10) days of ASARCO or the Department discovering damage. 

(e)	 The Dross Plant Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall be used to supply 
ventilation to and control emissions from the Dross Building. 

(f)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)( II) shall be January 6, 1997. 

•
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(12) Dross Plant. Associated Equipment, and the Dross Plant Baghouse Stack (2IP) 

1be Oross PJaJu BaahollSe and associated veAtilalioa(a) . equipment ab&11 be used to AlPPly ventilac.lon to ud contrOl
 
eaUsslohs from lbc: dJoas rcwrbe~lOry.fuD\_# tblt1ll4
 
Kettle ancllaundcr. the charge hole, the Speiss!Matte lap.
 
the ~pe1sslMatte launder, tho dlOSS Ken.les (both .
 
combustion IUId proceas emilSioDs), ud the Pma Building
 
general venrtl.adoo while the Dro" Plant is Operatlng.
 

(b)	 The Dross Plant Baghouse shall have a maximum air-to-c1oth ratio of 3.6 to I. 

(c)	 By December 3\, 1995, ASARCO shall construcl a new Dross Reverberatory Furnace to 
replace the existing furnace. 

(d)	 Lead emissions from the Dross Plant Baghouse Stack (21 P) shall not exceed 3.4923 
LbsIHour. 

(e)	 ASARCO shall construct a Dross Plant Baghouse Stack with a minimum height of200 
feet above ground level. 

(I)	 . The emissions from the Dross Plant Baghouse shall be vented through the stack required 
by Section 3(A)(l2)(e). 

(g)	 Visible emissions from the Dross Plant Baghouse Stack (21 P) shall not exhibit an ­
opacity of20% or greater. 

(h)	 ASARCO shall install a Continuous Opacity Monitoring System (COMS) which meel5 
the requirements of Section 6 on the Dross Plant Baghouse Stack (21 Pl. 

(i)	 Emisslo~ Icnned from the burning oC nat11r1l1 au to heat 
dross Keala NI. iI2, If3 (prniously duianated as kettles 
#2.#.~.. ~ -S)J1~P) ~ the '14 ~Ct.lIbal1 be veined to
 
eombuit!on ventilation ducts. These ducts mUSllUlI to the
 
roo r IIrea and emissions will be collee:ted by the ductwork
 
providing general 'lrentiluion to the Dross Building.
 

(j)	 General Dross Building and roof area ventilation shall maintain a minimum airflow of 
52,000 Adm when the Dross Plant is Operating. except as provided in Section 7. 

(k)	 The Dross Plant Baghouse Stack (21 P) and associated ventilation system shall maintain a 
minimum airflow of 117,000 Adm When the Dross Plant is Operating. except as 
provided in Section 7. 

(I)	 Each dross kettle shall have a ventilated hood which shall be designed and operated to 
provide ventilation at all times that the kenle is in use, including during the following 
activities: drossing (black skimming), pumping of molten lead. adding of fluxes, and 
stirring of fluxes. 

(m)	 The #4 Kettlc: shall have a venlilaled hood whieh shall be 
designed and operated 10 provide vemi!alion al .11 times 
~at the: XCIII.. is in usc. 
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(q) 

(r) 

(n)	 No more than two dross kenles shall be operated at a lime when the dr05s reverberato!)' 
furnace is Operating. 

(0)	 Hoods shall be operaled on tile dross f<',·erbcn.tory (umace. 
Ihe 1tl4 Keltle and launder, the SpeisslMa!te (ap. the 
Spei~slMlIlte Illunder, and (he Speissllvhrte granul3ling 
pit. 

(p)	 The plenum ventllatin. the dross reverberatory furnace, the 
#4 Kenle and launder, the SpeisslMaue lap and the 
Speiss/Matle launder sh.JI mainlain a minimum volume"'e 
flowrate of28,OOO Ae(m. except as provided in Sec lion 7. 

(s)	 A hood designed to effectively control emissions shall be constructed and operated on
j the reverberatory fumace charge hole. 

(t)	 A device to monitor and record hours of fan operation shall be installed on the Dross 
Plant Baghouse Fan. 

(u)	 Dust from the Dross Plant Baghouse shall be transferred in a totally enclOsed conveying 
system. 

(v)	 The effective date or Section 3(A)(12). except Section 3(A)(12)(a and pl. shall be 
Janua!)' 6,1997. The effective date of Section 3(A)( 12)(a and p) shall be August 29. 
19n. . 

(13) Hopto Unloading and Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust Reclaiming (2V) 

(a)	 Quaiterly emissions of lead from Blast Fumace Baghouse Dust Reclaiming shall not 
exceed 67.7 pounds as determined by Equation I. 

(b)	 Quarterly emissions of lead from reclaiming Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust during the 
Afternoon Shift shall not exceed 3 pounds as delennined by Equation I. except that any 
unutilized Night Shift emissions allocations may be transferred to the Aftemoon Shift. 

(c)	 Quarterly emissions or lead from reclaiming Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust during the 
Night Shift shall not exceed 2.6 pounds as detennined by Equation 1. 

(d)	 No more than 3000 tons of Non-dust material shall be unloaded by the Hopto type loader 
per Quarter as detennined by plant accounting records. In accordance with the 1992 

Replaced Pages: 25.9.4. I (13) 

August 28, 1998 



• 
Volwne III
 
Chapter 25
 

STATE OF MONT
 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL
 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

Lead Emission Invenlory and lhe 1995 Demonstration of Anainment Modeling, Ihis 
tonnage corresponds 10 a Quarterly lead emission rate of 1.0 pounds. 

(e)	 Dust shall no longer be unloaded by the Hopto type loader. 

(I)	 During the reclaiming of Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust. lhe average payloader drop 
height shall not exceed 5 feeL as determined by visual observation of the Depanment. 

(g)	 The pay loaders used in reclaiming BiasI Furnace Baghouse Dust shall have buckel sizes 
sufficient to ensure that the aVer1lge bucket size is 3.5 cubic yards or greater. If an 
inspection by the Depanment reveals that this requiremenl is not being met, then the 
Department may request and ASARCO shall sUbmit data from the payloader Load Cell 
records to demonstrate compliance. 

(h)	 Material specified in Section 3(A)( 13)(a-c) shall not be reclaimed when the hourly 
average wind speed at lhe ASARCO meteorological monitoring site is greater than 12.0 
mph for the hour prior to the reclaiming of the material. 

• 
(il The effective date of Section 3(A)( 13) shall be 2 months following issuance of the Board 

Order adopting this Exhibit. but not later than January 6. 1997. 

(14)	 Old Ore Slorage Yard (3VI -
(a)	 Quanerly emissions of lead from dropping Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard shall not 

e"ceed 2:52 pounds as detennined by Equation I. 

(b)	 Quanerly emissions of lead from dropping Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard during the 
Afternoon Shift shall not e:otceed 22.4 pounds as determined by Equation I. except thaI 
any unutilized Night Shift emissions allocations may be lransferred to the Afternoon 
Shift. 

(c)	 Quanerly emissions oflead rrom dropping Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard during the 
Night Shirt shall nOl exceed 9.9 pounds as determined by Equation J. 

(d)	 No more than 9600 tons or Non-dust material shall be dropped in the Old Ore Storage 
Yard per Quarter as determined by plant accounting records. In accordance with the 
1992 Lead Emission Inventory and the 1995 Demonslration of Attainment Modeling, 
this tonnage corresponds to a Quanerly lead emission rate oD.1 pounds. 

(e)	 Dust shall no longer be dropped outdoors by rail crane or any other crane. 

(f)	 During the dropping of Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard. the average payloader drop 
height shall not exceed 5 feeL as determined by visual observation of the Department. 

(g)	 The payloaders used in the dropping of Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard shall have 
bucket sizes sufficient 10 ensure that the average buckel size is 3.5 cubic yards or greater. 
If an inspection by lhe Department reveals that this requirement is not being met, then 
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the Department may request and ASARCO shall submit data from the pay loader Load 
Cell records to demonstrate compliance. 

(h)	 Material specified in Section 3(A)(l4)(a-c) shall not be dropped when the hourly' average 
wind speed at the ASARCO meteorological monitoring site is greater than 12.0 mph for 
the hour prior to the dropping of the material. 

(i)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(14) shall be 2 months following issuance of the Board 
Order ~dopting this hhibit, but no later than January 6, 1997. 

(15)	 High Grade Building Dumping Area (4V) 

(a)	 No more than 3900 tons of Dust and Non-dust material shall be dumped per Quarter at 
the High Grade Ore Dumping Area as detennined by plant accounting records. In . 
accordance with the 1992 Lead Emission Inventory and the 1995 Demonstration of 
Allainment Modeling. this tonnage corresponds to a Quarterly lead emission rlLte of 0.74 
pounds. 

(b)	 The effective date of Sectlon 3(A)( IS) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order 
adopting this Exhibit 

(16)	 Sinter (D&L) Building (6V) 

Af1l:r the CNshing Mill i. permanenlly Shuldown, thc 
(a)	 ,Crushing Mill Baihousc. J:ll and #2 shall b. n,nnmed 

.S;n~cr Plant Roof B3~hous.s =7 and #8 resrxcl"'cly and 
their &SSO<:I&Ied vantillllion equipment sbdIsuppJy 
ventilation to and coalrolctniss!ons from the 8inle&' CD&!.) 
Buildil!oll (6.Y> wbea. the Sial« MIdliAe is 0p0mt1Da- In 
adc1ltion, me Siitter Plant VemiJatiOD S"SIeD:I (SPVS) -.n 
suppl" ventilation tel and control crniKIo~,from 1be SiDl« 
lD4L) Building (6V) when tbc Sinter Plant is Operating.. 

(b)	 The NDO ofthe Sinter (D&.L) Building (6V) shall not exceed 1100 square feet (For 
informational purposes only, this corresponds to a Quartl:rly lead emission rate of 76.9 
pounds.) 

(c)	 The Sinter Plant Ventilation System (SPVS) shall supply ventilation to the Larry Pit, the 
Tail No.2 and No, 4 Pans, the Tail No.3 Pan, the Smooth Roll, the Down Day Mid 3 
Pan, the vibrating conveyor, the moisture screw, the Head E2/D Belt, the nodulizer drum 
inlet chute, the J Belt/ignition shuttle, the grate rapper, the \-4 FlLn Shafts. the pallet 
repair and the Sinter Machine tail. 

(d)	 The effective date of Section 3(A )(16) shall be 4 months following issuance of the Board 
Order adopting this Exhibit, but not later than January 6, 1997. 

(17)	 Conrell Penthouse (7V) 

(a) Visible emissions from the Cottrell penthouse shall not exceed 20% opacity. 

(b) For informational purposes only. the Quanerly lead emission rate of the Conrell 
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Penthouse is expected to be 108 pounds. 

(c)	 The effeclive date of Section 3(A)(I7) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order 
adopting this Exhibit. 

(J 8)	 Breaking Floor Building (8Va) 

(a)	 Fugitive lead emissions from the Breaking Floor Building shall not exceed 4~.3· LbslQtr 
using an emission factor of 0.020~ LbsIHour. 

(b)	 The NDO of lhe Breaking floor Bui Iding shall not exceed 417 square feel. 

(c)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(18) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order 
adopting this Exhibit. but not later than January 6. 1997. 

(19)	 Blast Furnace Charge Building (8Vb) 

(a)	 Fugitive lead emissions from the Blast Furnace Charge Building (8Vb) shall not exceed 

•
 
17.7 LbslQtr using an emission factor of 0.0080 LbsIHour.
 

fb) The NDO of the Blast Furnace Charge Building shall not exceed 1136 square feet.
 

(c)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)( 19) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order 
adopting this Exhibit, but not later than January 6. 1997. 

(20)	 Sinter Handling by Payloader (8VO 

(a)	 No more than ~~OO ~s of sinter shall be dropped ouldoors by payloader per'Quarter as 
determined by plant accounting records. In accordance with the 1992 Lead Emission 
InventolY and the 1995 Demonstration of Attainment Modeling, this tonnage 
corresponds to Quarterly lead emission rate of 440 pounds. 

(b)	 ASARCO shall not exceed 3069 tons of sinter in the outdoor sinter storage area. 

(c)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(20) shall be 2 months following issuance of the Board 
Order adopting this Exhibit, but not later than January 6. 1997. 

(21)	 Direct Smelt Bins Charging (8Vi) 

(a)	 Quarterly emissions of lead from charging Dust at the Direct Smelt Bins shall not exceed 
96.8 pounds as determined by Equation I. 

(b)	 Quanerly emissions of lead from charging Dust at the Direct Smelt Bins during the 
Afternoon Shift shall not exceed 4.3 pounds as determined by Equation I. except that 
any unutiJized Night Shift emissions allocations may be transferred to the Afternoon 
Shift. 
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(c)	 Quarterly emissions of lead from charging Dust in the Old are Storage Yard during the 
Night Shif\ shall not exceed 3.8 pounds as determined by Equation J. 

(d)	 No more than 7315 tons of Non·dust material shall be charged to the Direct Smell Bins 
per Quaner as detenmined by plant accounting records, In accordance to the 1992 Lead 
Emission Inventory and the 1995 Demonstration of Anainment Modeling, this tonnage 
cOl'TCsponds .to a Quanerly lead emission rate of 2.9 pounds. 

(e)	 During charging Dust at Ihe DirecI Smelt Bins, the average payloader drop height shall 
nOI exceed 5 feet, as detenmined by visual observation of the Depanmenl. 

(f)	 The pay loaders used in the charging of Dust at the Direct Smelt Bins shall have bucket 
sizes'suflicientlo ensure that the average bucket size is 2.0 cubic yards or greater. Ifan 
inspection by the Department reveals that this requirement is not being met, then the 
Department ma)' request and ASARCO shall submit data from the pay loader Load Cell 
records to demonstrate compliance. . 

(g)	 Material specified in Section 3(A)(21 )(a.c) shall not be charged when the hourly average 
wind speed at the ASARCO meteorological monitoring site is greater than 12.0 mph for 
the hour prior to the charging of the material. 

(h)	 The effective dale of Section 3(A)(21) shall be 2 months following issuance of the Board 
Order adopting this Exhibil. but not later than January 6. 1997. 

(22)	 Blast Furnace Feed Floor (9V) 

(a)	 Fugitive lead emissions from the Blast Furnace Feed Floor (9V) shall not exceed 56,0 
LbslQtr using an emission factor of 0.0254 LbsIHour. 

(b)	 Only one blast furnace shall be operated at a time. 

(c)	 A ventilated enclosure large enough to accept the charge car shall be constructed around 
the tOP of each blast furnace. 

(d)	 The NDO of each enclosure shall not exceed 338 square feel. 

(e)	 Each enclosure shall be ventilated with a minimum air flow of 32,000 Acfm, except as 
provided in Section 7. 

(I)	 The Blast Furnace Baghouse and associated ventilation equipment shall supply 
ventilation to and control emissions from the BiaSI Furnace Feed Floor (9V). 

(g)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(22) shall be January 6, 1997. 

(23)	 Blast Furnace Tapping Platfonm (IOV) 

(a)	 Fugitive lead emissions from the Blast Furnace Tapping Platform (IOV) shall not exceed 
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\75 LbslQtr as detennined by Equation 3 using an emission factor of 0.0053 pounds of 
lead emissions per ton of Furnace Lead tapped (LbsITon). 

(b)	 Pennanent covers designed to effectively control emissions shall be constructed and used 
on all Blast Furnace lead pOlS. 

(c)	 The effective dale ofSection 3(A)(23) shall be January 6, 1997. 

(24)	 Slag H~dling Facility (II V) 

(a)	 No more lhan 44,000 Ions of slag shall be handled in lhe Slag Handling Facility per 
Quarter as delennined by planI accounling records. In accordance 10 lhe 1992 Lead 
Emission Invenlory and the 1995 Demonstralion of Attainment Modeling, this tonnage 
corresponds 10 a Quarterly lead emission rale of 113 pounds. 

(b)	 The effeclive date of Section 3(A)(24) shall be upon issuance of lhe Board Order 
adopling lhis Exhibil. 

(25)	 Slag Pile Dumping (12V) 

• (a) No more lhan 44.000 Ions of slag shall be dumped al the slag piles per Quaner as 
delennined by planl accounting records. In accordance wilh the 1992 Lead Emission (­
Inventory and lhe 1995 Demonslralion of Attainmenl Modeling, this tonnage 
corresponds to a Quarterly lead emission rate of74.6 pounds. 

(b)	 The effeclive dale of Seclion 3(A)(25) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order 
adopting this Exhibit. 

(26)	 SpeisslMalle Handling (15V) (This includes fonner source 8Vh) 

(a)	 SpeisslMane shall be air/misl granulaled inlO a venlilated enclosure. 

(b)	 Emissions from lhe SpeisslMane air/misl granulating process shall be vented to and 
controlled by the B last Furnace Baghouse ventilalion system. 

(c)	 Granulaled SpeisslMane shall be removed from the ventilated enclosure by fronl-end 
loader." 

(d)	 Granulaled SpeisslMalle shall be dewatered on the pad prior 10 shipment. 

(e)	 Oversized SpeisslMalle shall be screened and returned to me Dross Reverberalory 
Furnace for re-processing. 

(I)	 No more than 16,600 Ions of SpcisslMalte shall be dropped outdoors per Quaner (8,300 
Ions of SpeisslMane dropped twice) as detennined by planl accounting records. In 
accordance Wilh the 1992 Lead Emission Inventory and the 1995 Demonstration of 
Attainmenl Modeling, this tonnage corresponds to a Quanerly lead emission rate of 4.8 

• 
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(g)	 The efTeclive dale of Seclion 3(A)(26), except Seclion 3(A)(26)(b), shall be January 6, 
\997. The efTeclive dale of Scclion 3(A)(26)(b) shall be Augusl29, 1998. 

(27)	 Telrahedrite Drier Bin Charging (I6V) 

(a)	 No more Ihan 2700 tonS of Telrahedrile shall be dried per QullJter as delermined by 
mulliplying Ihe number oflole bins loaded by 7.0 Ions each. Each 10le bin shall have a 
maximum capacity which shall nOI exceed 7.S Ions. The number oflole bins loaded 
shall be delennined by plant accounling records. In accordance with Ihe 1992 Lead 
Emission Invenlory and the 1995 Demonstration of Anainmenl Modeling, Ihis lonnage 
corresponds to a QUllJterly lead emission rate of 0.29 pounds. 

(b)	 The efTeclive dale of Seclion 3(A)(27) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order 
adopling Ihis Exhibit. 

(28)	 BlasI Furnace Baghouse Oeanoul (I BV) 

(a)	 ASARCO shall conslruct an enclosure around Ihe BiasI Furnace Baghouse c1eanoul area 
and reclaim trench (BiasI Furnace Baghouse Enclosure) which will be ventilated 10 a 
baghouse. 

(b)	 The ventilation system associaled with Ihe BlasI Furnace Baghouse Enclosure shall 
mainlain a minimum airflow of 3S.400 Acfm, excepl as provided in Seclion 7. The 
exhausl from Ihe BiasI Furnace Baghouse Enclosure and associaled baghou5C shall be 
exhausted Ihrough Ihe Blast Furnace Baghouse Slack (16P). 

(c)	 The NDO of the Blast Furnace Baghouse Enclosure shall nOI exceed 177 square feet. 
(For informational purpose only, this corresponds to a Quanerly lead emission rale of 
17.7 pounds.) 

(d)	 The efTective date of Section 3(A)(28) shall be January 6, 1997. 

(29)	 Blast Furnace Flue Cleanout (19V) 

(a)	 Quanerly emissions of lead from cleaning out the Blast Furnace Flue shall not exceed 
80.3 pounds as determined by Equation I. 

(b)	 Quarterly emissions of lead from cleaning outlhe Blast Furnace Flue during the 
Afternoon Shift shall nOI exceed 3.S pounds as deu:rmined by Equation I, except that 
any unutilized Night Shift emissions allocations may be Iransferred to the Afternoon 
Shift. 

(c)	 Quaner!y emissions of lead from cleaning outlhe BlasI Furnace Flue during Ihe Night 
Shift shall not exceed 3.1 pounds as determined by Equalion I. 
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(d)	 During nue cleanou\, the average payloader drop height shall not exceed 3 feet, 80S 

determined by visual ob5ervation of \he Department. 

(f)	 The payloaders used in the cleaning out of \he BIIIS\ Fumace Flue shall have bucket sizes 
sufficient \0 ensure that the average bucket size is 1.0 cubic yards or greater. If an 
inspection by the Depanment reveals thal this requirement is not being met, then the 
Depanmen\ may request and ASARCO shall submit data from the pay loader Load Cell 
records \0 demonstrate compliance. 

(g)	 Blas\ Furnace Flue cleanout shall not be conducted when the hourly average windspeed 
at the ASARCO meteorological monitoring site is greater than 12.0 mph for the hour 
prior to the cleaning of the Flue. 

(h)	 The effective date of Section 3(A)(29) shall be 2 months following issuance of the Board 
Order adopting this Exhibit, bUI not later lhan January 6. 1997. . 

(B)	 Equipment Permanently Shut Down: 

• 
(I) ASARCO pennanentl.v shut down the Zinc Fuming Planl including the following identified points 

of emissions effective July 6, 1993: 

(a)	 Zinc Plant Building (20V): 
(b)	 Zinc Baghouse Building (21 V): and -
(c)	 Zinc Furnace Baghouse Slack (l8P) . 

(2)	 ASARCO shall construct and operate an Acid Dust Handling SY5tem no later than January 6,1997, 
and abandon the following points of emission5 and equipment effective when the Acid Dust 
Handling System is in operalion: 

(a)	 130 ton Acid Dust Bin Baghouse Slack (17P): 
(b)	 Acid Dust Bin Building (17V) including the zig-zag blender; and 
(c)	 Acid Dust Conve)'or Drop (17Va) poin! into an open-top gondola railcar. 

(3)	 ASARCO shall shul down the crushing mill and the following points of emissions and equipment 
effective within 4 months of the issuance of the Board Order adopting thi5 Exhibit, but not later 
than January 6, 1997: 

(a)	 Crushing mill baghouse NI while ventilating the crushing mill building (eliminaling 
Source 3P); 

(b)	 Crushing mill baghouse #2 while ventilating the crushing mill building (eliminating 
source 4P); . 

(c)	 Crushing Mill Baghouse Stack N3 (5P); 
(d) Crushing Mill Building (1 V); 
(el Crushing Mill Track Hopper (I Va); and 
(f)	 Crushing Mill Product Conveyor (I Vb). 

(4) ASARCO shall remove the following equipmenl and poinls of emissions by January 6, 1997: 

• June 21, 1996 
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(a) Kenle # I and Kettle il3 (upon removal of source 1\ P, ASARCO shall renumber existing 
Kettles #2. #4, and #S to Kettles # \. il2, and #3, respectively) along with the associated 
kenle combustion stack. (II P); 

(b)	 Kenle #6 and associated kenle combustion stack (13P); and 
(c)	 Kenle#7. 

(S)	 ASARCO shall no longer charge material to the 47 Feeders (8Vk) after January 6, 1997. 

(Cl	 ASARCO Area Source Limitations 

(I)	 Unpaved Roads and Unpaved Areas Within Facility 

(a)	 Visible emissions from unpaved roadways within the ASARCO facilit)' shall not e:otceed 
S%opacity. 

(b)	 ASARCO shall treat all unpaved portions of the in-plant haul roads and Ihe general plant 
area and areas where unpaved traffic surfaces adjoin paved roads with water. chemical 
dust suppressant, and/or acceptable oil or asphalt products, as necessary to meet the 
limitation staled in (C)( I )(a). 

(c) All water used on the roads for dust suppression must come from Upper Lake. or have a 

I Lead Content less Ihan or equal to that of Upper Lake. 

(d)	 The use by ASARCO of any dust suppressants. including any oil or asphalt products, 
shall be in compliance with all applicable local. state, and federal requirements. 

(e)	 ASARCO shaillimitlrallic on unpaved roadways and parking areas to essential 'rallic. 

(2) Maintenance of Paved Roads and Paved Areas Within Facility 

(a)	 Visible emissions from paved roads wilhin the ASARCO facility ShOlIl not eKceed 5% 
opacity. 

(b)	 ASARCO shall sweep or spray with water all paved rOilds within the facility on a regular 
basis as necessary to meelthe limitation stated in (C)(2)(a). 

(c)	 All paved roads within ASARCO's Easl Helena facility shall be maintained in good 
condition. 

(d)	 At a minimum, ASARCO shall maintain two sweepers (roadway or vacuum sweepers) 
for use in the plant. 

(e)	 The sweeping material collected by dry sweepers shall be emptied wilhin an enclosed 
building which is ventilated and conI rolled by a particulate control device(s) which meets 
the criteria of Best Available Control Technology (BACT). Sweeping malerial collected 
by wet sweepers shall be emptied atlhe equipment washdown area. The emptying of 
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sweeping malerial shall be in compliance wilh all applicable local, Slale and federal 
requirements. 

-

(I) An)' spills of dust on paved roads or paved areas wilhin the plant shall be cleaned up by 
ASARCO. 

(g) Within the facility, ASARCO shall use on I)' commercially-available sanding material for 
deicing purposes which has a Lead Content of 0.0148 % or less. 

(3) Construction 

Any construction. demolition or renovation must maintain compliance with ARM 16.8.1401 (3). 

(4) Haul Trucks 

All haul trucks carrying lead-containing materials to and from the facility must pass over a grating 
system for the purpose of dislodging an)' malerials which may be bonded to the truck bed. side 
walls and undercarriage. 

• 
(5) Decrease Disturbance of Outside Storage Piles 

(a) All materials stored oUlside at the ASARCO East Helena Facility with a Lead CDntent 
greater than 1% (with the exception of East Helena sinter, East Helena smelter slag, Easl 
Helena SpeisslMane. cast metal shapes, granulated furnace bullion. materials stored in 
pennanent bunkers or bins. and materials which are stored in containers) shall be 
required to follow the conditions outlined in Section 3(C)(5)(b-e). 

.­
(b) Storage piles must be oriented so as 10 minimize disturbance by wind or plant equipment. 

IC) Storage piles are to be chemically sealed with a suitable binder. Sealed piles which are 
broken into during plant operation are to be resealed as soon as practicable but no later 
than 24 hours after initial crust breaking. \~'hen weather permits. 

(d) Concrete dividers must be install~d and maintained to separate all storaie materials to 
minimize disturbance of the piles. 

(e) Wind screens must be installed and maintained to minimize wind impacts on the storage 
piles. 

(I) The Excavation/Demolition piles between the Upper and Lower Lakes shall be sealed as 
necessary to ensure that the fugitive emissions from these piles are minimized. The 
requirements of Section 3(C)(S)(b. d. e) do not appl)' to these piles. 

(6) Property Access Restrictions 

(a) ASARCO shall maintain a fence or other barrier sufficient to restrict public access to the 
area described in Anachment #4. This area was not considered ambient air in the July 
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1995 compliance demonstration. 

(b)	 Where fencing or other barriers are not feasible due to continual removal by natural 
causes (e.g., a flooding creek bed), then ASARCO shall be responsible for maintaining 
signs to discourage public access. 

(7)	 The effective date of Section 3 (C) shall be upon issuance of the Board Order adopting this 
Exhibit. 

(0)	 East Helena Paved Road Dust Control Requirements 

(I)	 ASARCO shall comply with all requirements contained in Anachment If I. 

(2)	 The following definitions apply to Attachment # I and Section 3(0): 

(a)	 "Area A," "Area B," and "Area C" mean the areas as defined in Anachment # I. 

(b)	 "Equation 4" means 

Lead Loading (grainslft') = SL' PB'ih 100
 

Where:
 

SL = silt content in grains/ft' of area sampled from one street
 

PB"" = percent lead from one street in sill portion of sample.
 

(cj	 "Equation 5" means 

Monthly Average Lead Loading (grainsfft1) = 
L(Lead Loadings for all individual samples collected in one of the three areaS: A. B. or C 
) + (number of samples collected in the same area for one calendar month). 

(d)	 "Equation 6" means 

Quarterly Average Lead Loading (grainsfft1) =
 
r(Monthly average Lead Loadings for a single area (A. B or C) + (number of months for
 
which valid Monthly Average Lead Loadings are available for that area).
 

(e)	 "Lead Loading" means the grains of silt size lead per square foot of street surface for one 
sample collected in Area A, Area B. or Area C and as calculated by Equation 4. 

(f)	 "Monthly Average Lead Loading" means the average of all Lead Loadings for samples 
collected during one calendar month in Area A, Area B or Area C as calCUlated by 
Equation 5. 

(g)	 "Quarterly Average Lead Loading" means [he average of three Monthly Average Lead 
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Loadings during a calendar Quaner for Area A. Area B or Area C. as calculaled by' 
Equation 6 provided, however, lhal if a Monthly Average Lead Loading sample cannot 
be oblained for one or more monlhs, Ihe Quanerly Average Lead Loading shall be 
delermined based on data for Ihose monlhs wilh dala divided by Ihe number of months 
wilh dala. 

(3) Effeclive lui)' 6, 1996, Asarco shall clean the paved public streels and roads (city. county and state 
jurisdiclion) in Area A and Area B as necessary 10 limillhe Quanerly Average Lead Loading oflhe 
silt ponion of road dust samples laken in those areas to less Ihan 0.05 grains of lead per square foot 
of paved street surface. Sampling and testing shall be conducted in accordance with Section 
3(0)(5) and Anachment /j I. 

(4) Effective luly 6, 1996, ASarco shall clean the paved public streets and roads (city, counl)' and Slate 
jurisdiclion) in Area C as necessary 10 limit Ihe Quanerly Average Lead Loading oflhe silt ponion 
of road dust samples taken in Area C to less Ihan 0.074 grains of lead per square fOOl of paved 
streel surface. Sampling and testing shall be conducled in accordance with Section 3(0)(5) and 
Allachment /j I. This limit shall be monilored and enforced as follows: 

• 
(a) If the sampling results for any 12 conseculive monlhs show thai all Monthly Average 

Lead Loadings for Area C are less than 0.074 grains of lead per square fOOl of paved 
street surface. Asarco may cease sampling road dust in Area C: provided. however, Ihat 
Asarco may onl>' cease sampling after the Oepanment has reviewed Ihe sampling data 
and agrees with Ihe findings. If an evenI occurs described by Seclion 3(0) (6 or 7) 
during the 12 consecutive months which will prevent Asarco from obtaining a Monthly 
Average Lead Loading. Ihen all valid Monthly Average Lead Loadings during Ihe 12 
consecutive month period shall be considered. 

-
(b) Cessation of sampling in Area C pursuanllo Seclion 3(0)(4)(a) does not relieve 

ASARCO from its obligation 10 comply with Ihe Quanerly Average Lead Loading 
standard for Area C sel fonh in this Section 3(0){4). NOtwithstanding any cessation of 
sampling by Asarco in accordance herewilh. the Oepanmenl may sample and lest for 
Lead Loading in accordance wilh SeClion 3(D)(5) and Allachmenlili. 

(c) If. al any time after cessation of sampling by Asarco in Area C, Ihe Depanmenl 
determines. based on alleastlwo samples in Area C, that a Monthly Average Lead 
Loading exceeds 0.074 grains per square fOOl. Asarco shall, upon notification by Ihe . 
Depanmenl. resume Ihe cleaning and sampling of paved public slreets in Area Cas 
necessary to meel the Quanerly Average Lead Loading slandard of 0.074 grains per 
sq uare foot. . 

(5) In order 10 determine compliance with Ihe Quanerly Average Lead Loading standard defincd in 
Section 3(D)(3 and 4). ASARCO shall perform Slreet sampling in accordance with Ihe following 
requirements: 

(a) ASARCO shall request. al least once a month. that the Depanment identify a random I>' 
selecled grid in Area A and Area B. Such requests shall also be made at least once a 
month for Area C during all times when Area C is required 10 be sampled. ASARCO 
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may make addnional requests for a randomly selected grid in any Area. 

(b)	 Upon ASARCO's request, the Depanment shall randomly select a grid in the Area or 
Areas for which ASARCO has submitted a request. and shall provide the coordinates to 
ASARCO. ASARCO shall, in accordance with the procedures described in Appendix 
D.2 (7/93). of the Compilation of Air Pollutant Emission Factors (AP-42) (Anachment 
#5). collecl a road dust sample from one street within each randomly selected grid in 
each such Area. Once ASARCO receives the grid coordinaies from the Department, 
ASARCO shall not sweep in that grid until the road dust sample is collected. ASARCO 
Shall collect the road dUSI sample within 72 hours of receiving Ihe grid coordinates from 
the Depanmenl. Failure to collect a sample within 72 hours shall only be excused for 
those reasons described in Section 3(D)(6 or 7). Failure to collect a sample shall not 
alTect ASARCO's right to obtain additional randomly selected grids from the 
DepanmenL obtain samples from such grids and test such samples in accordance 
herewith. 

(c)	 ASARCO shall analyze each road dust sample collected for Lead Loading in accordance 
with Attachment #3. "East Helena Lead SIP Road Dust Control Analytical Quality 
Assurance Plan." 

(d)	 ASARCO shall calculale und repon the Lead Loadings, as defined by Equation 4. the 
dates and limes of sampling of all individual samples obtained in all valid areas, the 
specific places wh~re the individual samples were oblained. Ihe monthly and Quanerly 
average lead values for each area as defined by Equations 5 and 6, respectively, and any 
other requested information as defined in Allachment #3 to the Depanment wilhin 45 
days after the complelion of a calendar Quaner. These repons shall be submined to the 
Depanment in bOlh hard copy and magnetic media (disk) formats. 

(e)	 Asarco shall ensurc thaI ull samples collected for analysis and reponing are archived for 
at least 6 months. 

(f)	 The Depanment may obtain a split of any of ASARCO's archived or current Lead 
Loading sampks for determination of a Lead Loading analysis, 

(g)	 The Depanment rna)' perform its own sampling of Lead Loading in Area A, Area B and 
Area C at any time in the future. 

(6)	 After July I. 1996. any failure to meel the applicable Quanerly Average Lead Loading standard 
contained in Section 3(D)(3 and 4) or the sampling requirements contained in Section 3(D)(5) shall 
be excused only if ASARCO shows that the failure was the result of an aCI of God or of another 
event that was unforeseeable. beyond ASARCO's control. and which could not reasonably have 
been prevented or mitigated by ASARCO. Such events shall not include acts or omissions of a 
road dust sweeping contructor or lack oflegal access 10 roads. ASARCO shall use best effons to 
foresee, control, prevent. and mitigate any event that might cause a failure to meetlhe Quanerly 
Averag~ Lead Loading. or the monthly sampling requirements. 

(7)	 If there is a calendar month in which there is snow cover presenl on all roadways in Ihe randomly 
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selected grid in anyone of the three areas defined in Anachment # I for the entire balance of an)' 
month remaining after the Depanment has notified Asarco of the randomly selected grid ASARCO 
shall be excused from sampling that area during that month. Asarco shall use best efforts to 
prevent and mitigate an)' loss of sampling due to snow covered roads. Subminal by ASARCO of a 
request for gr(d coordinates on or before the fifth calendar day of a month shall be deemed to 
constitute best efforts to timely anain a sampling grid coordinate. 

(8)	 ASARCO shall obtain .....rinen access agreements with owners of the paved public roads included 
in Area A, Area B, and Area C. Such agreements shall grant legal access to ASARCO and its 
contractors for purposes of implementing this section. Fai lure to obtain legal access to roads shall 
not constitute all event, as described in Section 3(DX6), excusing ASARCO from meetillg the 
Quanerly Average Lead Loading standards. 

(9)	 ASARCO may elect to have the required sweeping and sampling implemented through a qualified 
contractor. In that event, ASARCO shall remain liable for meeting the Quarterly Average Lead 
Loading standards notwithstanding the acts or omissions of its contractor. 

(10)	 ASARCO grants to the Departmentlhe right to audit both the sweeping and sampling practices of 
ASARCO and its contractors. 

• ( 11) ASARCO shall handle all materials gathered from street sweeping so as to minimize reo 
entrainment of such materials into the air. ASARCO shall compl)' with all local, state and federal . ­
requirements applicable to the handling of street sweeping materials. 

SECTION 4 COMPLIANCE DETERMINATIONS 

(A) Compliance with the emission limitations and requirements contained in Section 3, Subsections A through C 
shall be determined through Department inspections and using data from the testing, notification, and 
reporting requirements of Sections 5 through 13. 

(B) Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3(D) shall be determined by collecting and 
anal),zing the road dust samples and calculating Quanerly Average Lead Loading for each area in accordance 
with Allachmentlil and Section 3(D). . 

SECTION 5. EMISSION TESTING 

(A) 
1 

All emission testing for lead shall be conducted in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol and 
Procedures Manual. All lead compliance tests shall contain a detennination of front and back-half 
emissions. 

(8) All opacit), values shall be determined according to 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Method 9 Visual 
Detennination of Opacity of Emissions from Stationary Sources or by a continuous opacity monitoring 
system (COMS). In cases of determining opacity values on roads, the viewer evaluating the opacity shall 
determine the opacity through a single point perpendicular to the road, and shall not follow any vehicle 

• 
during the opacity reading. 
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(C)	 ASARCO shall conducltests in accordance with Section 5(A) wilhin six months of January 6, 1997 and 
demonstrate compliance with the lead emission limitations contained in the following sections for the 
specified sources. Testing shall then be conducted every 5 years thereafter. 

(I)	 Section 3(A)( I )(b), Sample Mill Baghouse Stack (J P); and 

(2)	 Section 3(A)(7)(b), Acid Plant Stack (8P). 

(D)	 Except for sources under construction, ASARCO shall conduct tests in accordance with Section S(A) within 
six months of January 6, 1997, and demonstrate compliance with the lead emission limitations contained in 
the following sections for the specified sources. Facilities under construction shall have emission lesling 
pcrfonned within six months of completing construction. Testing shall then be conducled annually 
thereafter. 

Section 3(A)(3)(b). SiDler Plant RoofBaaho\UC" Venting(I) 
Sintc:c BUildina OPa);'
 

Section 3(A)(4}(b}. Sinler Plant R.oof' Bqbousc .8 Ventina
(2) 
Sinler Building (4Pa); 

(3)	 Section 3(A)(5)(b), Concentrale SLOrage and Handling Building Baghouse Slack (6P); 

(4)	 Section 3(A)(6)(b), Sinter (D&L) Baghouse Stack (7P): 

(5)	 Section 3(A)(10)(c), Blast Furnace Baghouse Stack (16P); and 

(6)	 Section 3(A)( 12)(d), Dross Plant Baghouse Slack (2IP). 

(E)	 ASARCO shall conduct tests in accordance with Section 5(A) and demonstrate compliance with the lead 
emission limitations contained in Section 3(A)(9) on the Tetrahedrite Drier Baghouse Stack (lOP) if the 
Tetrahedrite Drier is operated greater than 30 days during any calendar year and if a source test has not been 
performed in the past 5 years. 

(F)	 Source Testing shall be conducted at specific conditions that arc representative of the desi@Jled Operatin!! 
capacity or permitted capacity and at the normal Operating conditions of the ventilated source and the 
ventilation system. Testing shall not be conducted during the startup or shutdown of the ventilation system, 
during bag house cleaning or bag repair (this docs not include bag shaking), during scheduled maintenance, 
or when the ventilaled source is not operational. 

(G)	 For materials greater than 1% lead, and VI'hich arc or will be stored or handled outdoors. ASARCO shall 
perform analyses to determine Lead Content. Silt Content, and Moisture Content on the following schedule. 
The Silt Content and Moisture Content shall be calculated as specified in Attachment _S, Appendices E.3 
and E.2. respectively, while the collecting of samples shall follow the guidelines set forth in Attachment liS. 
Appendices E.l and DJ. 01 ail cqaifSlclil piUccdUie. 

(I)	 In January 1996. ASARCO determined Lead Content, Silt Content. and Moisture Con lent of all 
types of materials which were stored or handled outdoors. during the month of January 1996. This 
will be called the January 1996 inventory. 
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(2) After the January 1996 inventory, and until the end of the 1996 calendar year, ASARCO shall 
perform analyses to detennine Lead Content, Silt Content, and Moisture Content upon receipt of 
the first batch of any new type of material entering the ASARCO East Helena facility which will 
be stored or handled outdoors. 

(3) Beginning in the 1997 calendar year, and for eve!)' calendar year thereafter, ASARCO shall 
perfonn analyses to detennine Lead Content, Silt Content, and Moisture Content upon receipt of 
the first batch of each type of material entering the ASARCO East Helena facility which will be 
stored or handled outdoors. 

. Beginning in JanullI"y 1996. ASARCO shall perform 
(4) analyscs 10 determine the Lead Content, Sill Concenr, and 

Moisture Content the firsl time dwinJ" each calendar yeat 
that each type.armalerial produced In the ASARCO Eut 
Helena facility (e.I.• Blan FumllCe Baghouse Dust, Blut 
Furnace flue Dust, etc.) is hAndled outdoors. Stag. Sinter. 
Sp"issll'.lane. <:;13t meta.l shapes, and Wet Scrubber Filler 
Cakes produced in the ASARCO East Helena facility are 
~"empt from these analyses. 

(H) The resulls oltne Silt Content and Moisture Content analyses required by Section 5 (G) shall be used to 

• SECTION 6. 

determine if the material is a Dust or Non-dust as defined in Section 2 and. if the material is a Dust. to 
determine the Quarterly Lead Emissions in accordance with Equation I. 

CONTINUOUS OPACITY MONITORING SYSTEMS (COMS) 

-

• STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLA 

-

(A)	 ASARCO shall mainlain and operate a continuous opacily monitoring syslem (COMS) on lhe Blast Furnace 
Baghouse Stack (16P). ASARCO shall install. calibrate. maintain. and operate a continuous opacit)' 
monitoring system (COMS) on the Dross Plant Baghouse Stack (21 Pl. These !wo COMS shall monitor and 
record lhe opacity from the Slacks discharged into the almosphere. 

(8)	 The COMS requin:d in Section 6(A) above shall confonn to all requirements of 40 CFR Part 60. SUbpart R 
(Standards of Perfonnance for Primary Lead Smelters) and Appendix B. Perfonnance Specification I. 
(Specifications and Test Procedures for Opacity Continuous Emission Monitoring Systems in Stalionary 
Sources) (PS I). 

(C)	 The COMS required in Section 6(A) above shall follow the specific operational controls, procedures, 
activities. and requirements sel forth in Anachmentli6: Quality AssurancefOuality Control (ONQCj and 
Standard Operaling Procedures (SOP) for Continuous Opacity Monitoring Svstems. 

(D)	 Except for system breakdowns, repairs.. calibr'lion checks. and zero and span adjustments required under 40 
CFR 60.1) (d). all continuous monitoring syslems shall be in conlinuous operation and shall meet minimum 
frequency of operalion required in 40 CFR 60.1 )(e)( I1. 

(E)	 If an>' inslrumenl or equipment is changed or other hardware is placed into service. ASARCO shall develop a 
new Allachment #6: Qualitv AssurancefQualil\' Control (QNQC) and Standard Operating Procedures (SOP) 
for Continuous OpaCilY Moniloring Systems as appropriale for the new equipment. A AI' wdu~ "IlOYAI.Ali 

Ife slfBjesl (8 .tI' i" , 8.,,1 BtJPJ'8 81 h, the Sef'B",,,,e,U M aC3crihed in 5ee'iep\ 12. 
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SECTION 7. 

(A) 

(B) 

(C) 

(D) 

SECTION 8. 

(Al 

AIRFLOW COMPLIANCE vERifiCATION 

ASARCO shall use the following methods to detennine compliance with the minimum airflow requirements 
in Section 3(A). 

(I) Test ports shall be installed in all ducts with minimum airflow requirements in Section 3. 

(2) 40 CfR Part 60. Appendil' A, Method 2. Method 2A, Method 2B. Method 2C, or Method 2D; ~ 

r'fteihed 8""'8 d!tt h, the QeJ'art"""t in eceordwiec hilk the t tetl'ana belli". Te9lift& P,st8eeillFlei 
P,eeeett,es ~18fttt81 gRail ~e tt3ell Ie Ihc~~re the GellS")'" it Re" pal! at eae" letatio" ittcrrttif1cet. 

Except for sources under construction. tests to detennine airflow compliance shall be conducted within six 
months of January 6. 1997. Facilities under construction shall have airflow compliance testing performed 
within six months of completing construction. Determination of airflow shall be conducted annually 
thereafter. 

Testing shall be conducted at specific conditions that are representative of the designed Operating capacity or 
permitted capacity and at the nonnal Operating conditions of the ventilated source and the ventilation 
system. Testing shall not be conducted during the startup or shutdown of the ventilation system, during 
baghouse cleaning or bag repair (this does not include bllg shaking). during scheduled maintenance. or when 
the ventilated source is not operational. 

If requested by the Department. ASARCO shall provide the Department data on the sulfide content of the 
Sinter Plant feed material for a period of seven (7) days prior to airflow compliance testing on the Acid Plant 
and the associated ventilation equipment. 

DATA COLLECTING 

ASARCO shall monitor and record the number of hours of fan operation per Quarter for the following fans 
(Sources listed in parentheses are used as a cross reference for facilities the fans affect.): 

(I) Sample Mill Baghouse Fan (Source 1Pl. 
(2) Sinter Planl Roof Baghou$e 117 Fan (Source :;Pa). 

(3) Sinter Plant RGOf Baghouse tl!8 Fan (Source 4Pa). 
(4) CSHB Nonh Baghouse fan (Source 6P). 
(5) CSHB South Baghouse Fan (Source 6P), 
(6) CSHB Feeder Room Baghouse Fan (Source 6P). 
(7) Sinter Plant Ventilation System Baghouse Fan (Source 6P). 
(8) Acid Dust Handling System Fan (Source 6P). 
(9) Sinter Plant Baghouse Fan (Source 7P). 
(10) Sinter Plant Number 5 Ventilation Fan (Source 7P), 
(II) Sinter Plant Stack Fan (Source 7P), 
(12) Acid Plant Hot Gas Fan (Source 8P). 
(13) Acid Plant Main Blower (Source 8P). 

) 
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(14) 
(1 S) 
(16) 
(17) 
(18) 
(19) 
(20) 

Sinter Storage Baghouse Fan (Source 9P). 
Tetrahedrite Baghouse Fan (Source lOP). 
Blast Furnace Baghouse Fan (Source 16P), 
Blast Furnace Stack Fan (Source 16P). 
Blast Furnace Tapping and Feed Floor Enclosure Ventilation Fan (Source 16P), 
Blast Furnace Baghouse Enclosure Baghouse Fan (Sources 18V and 16P), and 
Dross Plant Baghou5e Fan'(Source 21 P), 

(B) ASARCO shall determine and record the total number of Operating hours during the Quaner for the 
following facilities: 

(I) 
(2) 
(3) 
(4) 
(5) 
(6) 
(7) 

Sample Mill, 
Concentrate Storage and Handling Building. 
Sinter Plant. 
Acid Plant. 
Tetrahedrite Drier, 
Blast Furnaces, 
Dross Plant. 

• 
(C) 

(D) 

(E) 

ASARCO shall determine and record the number of days that the Tetrahedrite Drier was Operating during 
the Quarter. 

In accordance with Section 5(G). ASARCO shall collect and record the latest data on the Lead Conlent. Silt 
ContenL and Moisture Content of the all Dust material handled outdoors during the Quaner 

For Hopto Unloading and Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust Reclaiming (2V). ASARCO shall collect and record 
the following tonnages to demonstrate compliance: 

. -

(l) The total tons of Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust reclaimed during the Quaner. 

(2) The tons of Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust reclaimed on the Afternoon Shift during the Quaner, 

(3) The tons of Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust reclaimed on the Night Shift during the Quaner, and 

(4) The tons of Non-dust unloaded by the Hopto type loader during the Quaner. 

(F) For the Old Ore Storage Yard (3V), ASARCO shall collect and record the following tonnages to demonstrate 
compliance: 

( I) The total tons of Dust dropped in the Old Ore Storage Yard during the Quaner, 

(2) The tons of Dust dropped in the Old Ore Storage Yard on the Afternoon Shift during the Quaner, 

(3) The tons of Dust dropped in the Old Ore Storage Yard on the Night Shift during the Quaner, and 

(4) The total tons of Non-dust material dropped in the Old Ore Storage Yard during the Quaner. 
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(G)	 For the High Grade Dumping Area (4V), ASARCO shall collect and record Ihe lolal tons of Dust and Non­
dust material dumped in Ihe High Grade Building Dumping Area during the Quaner. 

(H)	 For Sinter Handling (8V!), ASARCO shall collect and record the total tons of Sinter dropped outdoors by 
Pay loader during the Quaner. 

(1)	 For Direct Smelt Bins Charging (8Vi). ASARCO shall collect and record the following tonnages to 
demonstrate compliance: . 

(I)	 The tOlal tons of Dust charged at the Direct Smelt Bins during the Quaner, 

(2) The tons of Dust charged at lhe Direct Smelt Bins on the Afternoon Shift during the Quarter. 

'(3) The tons of Dust charged at the Direct Smelt Bins on the Night Shift during the Quaner. and 

(4)	 The total Ions of Non-dusl charged at the Direct Smelt Bins during the Quaner. 

(1)	 For the Blast Furnace Tapping Platfonn (IOV). ASARCO shall collect and record the total tons of Furnace 
lead tapped from the furnace during the Quaner. 

(K)	 For the Handling of Slag by Payloader (II V). ASARCO shall collect and record Ihe total tons of Slag 
Handled at the Slag Handling Facility during the Quaner. 

(l)	 For Slag Pile Dumping (12V). ASARCO shall collect and record the total tons of Slag dumped at the Slag 
piles during tne Quaner. 

(M)	 For the SpeisslMane Handling Area (I 5V). ASARCO shall detennine and record the total tons of 
SpeisslMane dropped during the Quaner. 

(N)	 For the Charging of Tetrahedrite to the Drier Bin (16V). ASARCO shall determine and reCOrd the lotal tons 
of Tetrahedrite dried during the Quaner. 

(0)	 For Ihe Blast Furnace Flue Cleanout ( 19V), ASARCO shall collect and record the following tonnages to 
demonstrate compliance: 

( I)	 The total tons of Dust malerial. cleaned out from the Blast Furnace Flue during the Quaner, 

(2)	 The Ions of Dust material cleaned out from tne Blast Furnace Flue on the Afternoon Shift during 
the Quaner, and 

(3)	 The tons of DUSI material cleaned out from the Blast Furnace Flue on the Night Shift during the 
Quaner. 

(P)	 ASARCO shall collect and record the hourly average windspeed and wind direction at the ASARCO 
meteorological monitoring site. . 

(Q)	 On a regular basis and using Ihe Load Cell recordsror each loader perfonning the following functions, 
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ASARCO shall collect and record the date, time. tonn.age, and materiallocationlidentifier. 

(1)	 Reclaimed Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust, 
(2)	 Dropped Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard, 
(3)	 Charged Dust at the Direct Smelt Bins, and 
(4)	 Cleaned out Blast Furnace Flue Dust. 

SECTION 9. DATA REPORTING 

ASARCO shall submit to the Depanment. within 4S days after the end of the Quaner. a Quanerly Report, both in a wrillen 
formal and where possible. a magnetic media (disk) formal compatible with the Depanments data management system. 

(A)	 ASARCO shall repon the Lead Content, Silt Content. Moisture Content. and tonnages of all Dust material 
handled per Quaner outdoors. 

(B)	 ASARCO shall repon the number of hours of fan operation per Quaner for the following fans (Sources listed 
in parentheses are used as a cross reference for facilities the fans affect): 

•
 
(I) Sample Mill Baghouse Fan (Source I P)
 
(2)	 Sinler Plant R.oof SaghoUK' M7 Fan (Source jP~) 

(3)	 Sincer Plant Roof Blllhouse 1/8 Fan (Source -IPa) 
(4)	 CSHB Nonh Baghouse Fan (Source 6P) 
(5)	 CSHB South Baghouse Fan (Source 6P) 
(6)	 CSHB Feeder Room Baghouse Fan (Source 6P) 
(7)	 Sinter Planl Ventilation System Baghou5C Fan (Source 6P) 
(8)	 Acid Dust Handling System Fan (Source 6P) 
(9)	 Sinter Plant Baghouse Fan (Source 7P) 
(10)	 Sinter Plan I Number S Ventilation Fan (Source 7P) 
(II )	 Sinter Plant Stack fan (Source 7P) 
(12)	 Acid Plant Hot Gas Fan (Source 8P) 
(13)	 Acid Plant Main Blower (Source SP) 
(14)	 Sinter Slorage Baghouse fan (Source 9P) 
(15)	 Tetrahedrite Baghou5C Fan (Source lOP)
 
(16)	 Blast Furnace Baghouse Fan (Source 16P)
 
( 17) Blast Furnace Stack Fan (Source 16P)
 
(IS) Blast Furnace Tapping and Feed Floor Enclosure Ventilation Fan (Source 16P)
 
(19)	 Blast Furnace Baghousc Enclosure Baghouse Fan (Source IBV) 
(20)	 Dross Planl Baghouse Fan (Source 21 P) 

(C)	 ASARCO shall repon the total number of hours of operation for the following facilities 

(I)	 Sample Mill 
(2)	 Concentrate Storage and Handling Building 
(3)	 Sinter Plant 
(4)	 Acid Plant 
(5)	 Tetrahedrite Drier 
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(6)	 Blast Furnaces 
(7)	 Dross Plant 

(D)	 ASARCO shall report the Ions of material handled per Quaner for the following sources: 

(I)	 Non-dust material unloaded by the Hopto type loader (Source 2V), 
(2)	 Non-dust material dropped in the Old are Storage Yard (Source 3V), 
(3)	 Dust and Non-dust material dumped at the High Grade Dumping Area (Source 4V). 
(4)	 Sinter dropped outdoors by payloader (Source 8Vf), 
(5)	 Non-dust material charged at the Direct Smelt Bins (Source 8Vi). 
(6)	 Slag handled at the Slag Handling Facility (Source II V). 
(7)	 Slag dumped at the Slag Piles (Source 12V), 
(8)	 SpeisslMalle dropped per Quaner (Source 15V). and 
(9)	 Tetrahedrite charged to the bin per Quarter (Source 16V). 

(E)	 ASARCO shall report the tOlal pounds per Quarter (LbslQtr) lead emissions, the pounds per Quaner 
(LbslQtr) of lead emissions for the Afternoon Shift. and the pounds per Quarter (LbslQtr) of lead emissions 
for the Night Shift for the following sources: 

(I)	 Reclaiming Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust (Source 2V). 
(2)	 Dust dropped in the Old are Storage Yard (Source 3V). 
(3)	 Dust charged at the Direct Smelt Bins (Source 8Vi). and 
(4)	 Dust cleaned out of the Blast Furnace FI'ue (Source 19V). 

(F)	 ASARCO shall report the total number of lead crucibles analyzed at the Laboratory per Quarter (Source 2P), 

(G)	 ASARCO shall report the number of days that the Tetrahedrite drier was Operating during the Quarter. 

(H)	 ASARCO shall report the total tons of Furnace Lead tapped from the furnace per Quarter, 

(I)	 Continuous Opacity Monitoring System (CaMS) 

(I)	 ASARCO shall submit to the Department. in the Quarterly Report, a section addressing all excess 
emissions during the Quarter. Periods of excess emissions shall be defined as those emissions in 
excess of the opacity limitations identified in Sections 3(A)( 10) and (12) for each stack on a rolling 
six-minute basis. The excess emissions section shall include, at a minimum. the following 
information: 

(a)	 The magnitude of excess emissions and the date and time of commencement and 
completion of each lime period of excess emissions, 

(b)	 Specific identification of each period of excess emissions that occurs during start-ups, 
shutdowns, and Malfunctions of the affected facility, The nature and cause ofany 
Malfunction (if known), the corrective action taken or preventative measures adopted. 

(c)	 The date and time identifying each period during which the CaMS was inoperative, The 
nature of the system repairs or adjustments must also be reported. 
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(d) When no excess emissions have oCCUlTed or the continuous monitoring system(s) have 
not been inoperative, repaired. or adjusted. such information shall be stated in the report. 

(el The percentage of time the COMS was operating. calculated as: 

[ 
I • hours of COMS downtime during source Operating hours for the reporting 

hours the sources were Operating during reporting period 

period] 
xlOO 

This shall be reported as % Time Available 

(f) The percentage of time the COMS mdicated compliance. This shall be calculated as: 

J • hours of excess opacit~· during source Operating hours for the reporting period ] 
.xIOO 

[ IotaI hours of COMS availabili ty during reporting period 

• 
(2) 

(g) 

This shall be reported as percent compliance. 

The e.xcess emission reports shall be submilled to the Department as a separate section of 
the Quarterly Report. 

ASARCO shall maintain a file of all measurements from the COMS; all performance testing 

-
measurements: all COMS performance evaluations: all COMS or monitoring device calibration 
checks and audits; and adjustments and maintenance performed on these systems or devices. The 
tile must be recorded in a permanent form suitable for inspection. 

(1 ) ASARCO shall report the hourly windspeed and wind direction from the meteorological monitoring site for 
the Quarter as required in Section II. This data shall only be reported in a magnetic media (disk) format 
compatible with the Department's data management system. . 

(K) ASARCO shall report all information required under Section 3 (D). 

SECTION 10. NOTIFICATION REQUIREMENTS 

(Al Within 15 days after completion. Asarco shall notify the Department in writing that the following activities 
have been accomplished: 

(I) Installation of all the devices which monitor and record the fan operating hours of those fans 
identified in Section 3(A) which due to construction activities were not installed at the time the 
Board adopted this Exhibit. 

(2) Removal of Kellie #, and Kenle #3 along with (he associated Kellie Combustion Stack (11 P), 
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(3)	 Removal of Kenle #6 and associated Kenle Combustion Slack (I3P), 

(4)	 Removal of Kenle /17, 

(5)	 Pennanent shutdown of the Crushing Mill and associated equipment (3P, 4P, 5P, IV, I Va, and 
I Vb), 

(6)	 Pennanent shutdown of the Acid Dust HlIlldling System (17P, I7V, and 17Va), 

(B)	 Within 30 days after completion, Asarco shall notify the Depanment in writing that the following activities 
have been accomplished: 

(I)	 Installation of all broken bag detectors as required in Section II (B)(I), on all baghouses Installed 
and operating at the time the Board adopted this Exhibit. 

(2)	 Installation of all broken bag deteCtors as required in Section I I(B)(I), on all baghouses not 
installed or operating at the time the Board adopted this Exhibit. 

SECTION 1,. ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

(A)	 Notwithstanding the testing that is required and specified by this Exhibit. the Department may require 
additional emission testing per ARM 16.8.704, Testing Requirements. 

(B)	 ASARCO shall install, operate; and maintain bag break detectors on all baghouses except those which have 
COMS on their stac~s. 

(I)	 Detectors shall be installed within 2 months of issuance of the Board Order adopting this Exhibit 
or at stan-up for new baghouses. but not later than Januill)' 6, 1997. 

(2)	 The detectors shall be equipped with a data logger or similar recording device to record emission 
variations. 

(3)	 The detectors shall be equipped with alarms designed to identity broken bags and/or identify 
significant increases in emissions. 

(C)	 ASARCO shall utilize Attachment #7: Baghouse Maintenance Plan. in maintaining the pollution control 
capabilities oCa11 baghousc:s listed in Attachment #i, and ensuring that those baghouses listed are operating 
in an efficient manner. Should ASARCO install an additional baghouse, remove a baghouse. or substantially 
modify an existing baghouse(s). ASARCO shall modify Anachment #7 to reOectlhe changes. ~ 

ro"i,.Qi 8S&WJftI.. l 'Mall h. sw8je81 t8 ,e, ie i a.ut opprB •01 by the Bcpm lthCiil at dCSCl ibcd iii ScetiOli 1t. 

(D)	 ASARCO shall maintain a current or install a new meteorological monitoring site representative of the 
conditions at the ASARCO East Helena Facility. 

If ASARCO elects to initiate operation ofa new meteorological monitoring site, then the exact location of 
the monitoring site must be approved by the Depanment and meet all the siting requirements contained in the 
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Montana Air Quality Assurance Manual including revisions. the EPA Quality Assurance Manual including 
revisions. and Parts 50. 53, and 58 of the Code of Federal Regulations, or any other requirements specified 
by the Depanmenl. 

A new site must be in operation within 2 months of the issuance of the Board Order adopting this Exhibit, 
but notlaterthan January 6, 1997. 

(E)	 Visible emissions from any material handling shall not exhibit an opacity of20% or greater. 

(F)	 ASARCO shall retain copies of all data collected and reported in accordance with this Exhibit and its 
Anachments for five (5) years. Data shall be made available to the Department upon request in a format 
compatible with the Department's data management system. where possible. 

SECTION 12. SUPPLEMENTAL DOCUMENTS 

(A)	 ASARCO shall maintain and utilize the following supplemental documents. which have been approved by 
the Department and are attached to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference: 

•
 
( I ) Attachment # I: Sampling and Analvsis of Paved Road Dust Samples in East Helena. May' 1995.
 

as required b}' Section 3(0).
 

(2)	 Attachment #2: Compliance Plan for Process Weight and Time of Dav Restrictions. JUly 1995. as -
required by Section (8). 

(3)	 Attachment #3: East Helena Lead SIP Road Dust Control Analytical Ouality Assurance Plan (May 
1995). as required by Section 3(0). 

(4)	 Anachment #4: ASARCO East Helena Compliance Modeling· Legal Description and Map of the 
Boundaries Between Ambient Air and Areas of Restricted Access (July 1995). as required by 
Section 3(C)(6). 

(5)	 Anachment #5: Compilation of Air Pollutant Emission Factors (AP-42), Appendix D.2, (July 
1993), Appendix D.3 (Julv 1993). Appendix E.I (Julv 1993). Appendix E.2 (July 1993). Appendix 
E.3 (Julv 1993 ). 

(6)	 Attachment #6: Ouality Assurance/Ouality Control (ONOe> and Standard Operating Procedures 
(SOP) for Continuous Opacity Monitoring Systems <November 20. 1995).. 

(7)	 Attachment #7: Baghouse Maintenance Plan (Januarv 1996). The Department has given partial 
approval for this maintenance plan. The only lacking requirements to this maintenance plan is that 
there are currently no inspection. maintenance or corrective action procedures for tne bag break 
detectors. These devices have yet to be purchased by ASARCO. but will be purchased and 
installed within two (2) months of issuance of the Board Order adopting this Exhibit (see Section 
II(B)). Within four (4) months of issuance of the Board Order adopting this EXhibit, ASARCO 
shall submit to the Department a revised Attachment 117: Baghouse Maintenance Plan. which will 
include provisions for the inspection, maintenance and corrective action procedures for the bag 
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Department appro.Alofa :e.ised ,'ftuc!iillent shall be in ".iliii! aii~ shall "air; that the ieiis,d 
AlladllilCiit Ilia bet II a~fecd upon b..c tlie parties &Jill meet' aU."lieahle re~wireffll8t\t3 eflint-jait 
A. UJge .. sweft el... it:ie8ti9A 'lie ""iEI" A Ragh~'At 'ball be deemed jncm:pocated in .bjs Exhjbjt A 

.,,4 9hall 9kit1e'geee the ~ritH 0 ciSioil of the ;'''ttaclhiiCiil. 

(j)	 Except aE pre";d.," iR ilatiaR 14([.)('); ~ ~(Q SARli iMtJllfRlAt tAl r."wir....""l9 efe..A 1 

t"ttae~tttieftt er a iC; ikd J't:Uael •• ilclit iililil'diatcl, UpOil appi 0; AI bJ dlc DepAiUilciit 01 the Boald. 

Uftle3!t et}"eu" j!le ~Fe ittel.'l herein 

(6)	 If,etR ,aRies agr.e iR PiliAg Ihel it i!i 81'~l'ef'ri8Ie 'filS haRef:4e;81 18 88 58, A58pe! !th811 i",plciiilRI 

a Qra~t rl"i,ioA tg aA IllaUMJMIRlE 

SECTION 13. GENERAL CONDITIONS 

(A)	 Inspection. ASARCO shall allow the Depanmenl representatives access to all airborne sources oflead allhe 
ASARCO facility for the purpose.of compliance monitoring and enforcing this lead control strategy such 
thai the Department representative~ may enter and inspeCt, at any reason\ble lime. any propeny, premises, Dr 
place, except a private residence, on or at which a airborne source oflead is located or is being constructed 
Dr installed. The Depanment representatives shall be allowed to collect samples. obtain dala. audit any 
monitoring equipment, or observe any monitoring or testing. and conduct all necessary compliance 
monitoring and enforcement functions related to this control p18ll. 

All inspections shall be conducted in compliance with all applicable federal or state rules Dr requirements 
for workplace safet)' and ASARCO East Helena planl sarety rules Dr requirements. ASARCO shall infonn 
Depanmenl representatives of all applicable workplace safety rules Dr requirements al the time of the 
inspection. Nothing contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and attachments shall be construed to limit the 
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SECTION 14 

(A) 

Department's statutory right of entry and inspection as ptovided for in Section 7S-2-403, MCA. 

Compliance with Statutes and Regulations - Specific listing of requirements, limitations, and conditions 
contained herein does not relieve ASARCO from compliance with all applicable statutes and administrative 
regulations including amendments thereto, nor waive the right ofttle Department to require compliance with 
all applicable statutes and administrative regulations, including amendments thereto. 

Enforcement - Violations of limitations. conditions and requirements contained herein ("Stipulation 
Requirement") may constitute grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. If the incident 
causing the violation would also form the basis of a violation of ARM Title 16, Chapter 8, or of Title 75. 
Ctlapter 2, MCA, the Department shall not count the violation of the Stipulation Requirement as an 
additional or separate violation incident for penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 

Bagtlouses and Associated Ventilation - In addition to meeting the minimum airflow requirements and lead 
emission limitations contained in this ExhibiL ASARCO stlall use its best efforts to operate and maintain all 
baghouses. ventilation systems, fans, and hoods in order to optimize the capture efficiency and control lead 
emissions. except during a Malfunction to the fan, or a Malfunction to an)' equipment or process directl)' 
affecting the fan. or during sctleduled maintenance to the fan or ventilation system. 

CONTINGENCY MEASURES 

Tier I Contingency Measures: 

Within 60 days of EPA's notification that ttle East Helena Lead nonanainment area has failed to anain the 
lead NAAQS for any Quaner after the first calendar Quarter of 1997, or make reasonable fun her progress in 
reducing lead emissions. ASARCO shall implement ttle following contingency measures set forth in 
paragraptls 1-5 of Section 14(A). If Section 14(A) is implemented due to a deficiency in making reasonable 
funtler progress, then the contingenc)' measures stlall stay in effect until such time that the deficiency tlas 
been corrected. If Section 14(A) is implemented due to a violation ofttle lead NAAQS after ttle first Quarter 
of 1997. tne measures stlall remain in effect until a revised Lead SIP is approved by ttle Board. 

(I) Reduce Outdoor Storage of Sinter Material 

The outdoor storage of sinter stlall be reduced from the allowable limit of 3,069 tons to 2,000 tons. 
Within 180 days of the notification from EPA ttlatthe East Helena Lead nonanainment area has 

failed to anain ttle lead NAAQS, ttle allowable limit of outdoor sinter stlall be reduced to 500 tons. 
Any sinter produced in excess ofttle capacity ofttle Sinter Storage Building and the Soo tons 

allowed outdoors shall be storcd in an enclosed facility wtlich only has an opening large enougtl to 
allow a payloader or truck to enter. 

(2) Cease Operations During Night Shift 

Ttle following facilities stlall not tlandle materials during ttle Night Shift: 

(a) Hopto Unloading and Blast Furnace Baghouse Dust Reclaiming (2V) 
(b) Old Ore Storage Yard (3 V) 

.­
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(c)	 High Grade Building Dumping Area (4V) 
(d)	 Breaking Floor Building (8Va) 
(e)	 Direct Smell Bins Charging (8Vi) 
(I)	 Slag Pile Dumping (12V) 
(g)	 SpeissiMane Handling Area (15V) 
(h)	 Tetrahedrite Drier Bin Charging (16V) 
(i)	 Blast Fumace Flue Cleanout (19V) 

(3)	 More Stringent Lead Grain Loading on East Helena Paved Roads 

ASARCO shall reduce the Quarterly Average Lead Loading of the silt portion of road dust samples 
for Area A, as defined in Attachment /I J. to 0.040 grains of lead per square foot of paved street 
surface. 

(4)	 Reduce Road Emission from East Helena Roads 

(a)	 ASARCO shall pave the unpaved areas between the Volunteer Firehall and Smith's Bar, 

(b)	 ASARCO shall treat all unpaved Slreets and alleys within Area A with a suitable road 
stabilizer. 

(5)	 Reduce Spi lis On East Helena Roads 

(a)	 ASARCO shall re-route all haul trucks carrying lead-containing material away from the 
4-lane highway. 

(b)	 ASARCO shall require all haul trucks carrying lead-containing material to cover their 
loads. 

(B)	 Tier II Contingency Measures 

If. beginning the first full calendar Quarter after the Tier I contingency measures are fully implemented 
pursuant to Section 14(Al. the Department finds that the East Helena lead nonattainment area has failed to 
anain the lead NAAQS, the Department shall give written notice to ASARCO that the Tier II contingency 
measures are 10 be implemented. Within 60 days of the date of the notice. ASARCO shall implement the 
following additional contingency measures contained in Section 14(B). If Section J4(B) is implemented due 
to a deficiency in making reasonable further progress. then lhe contingency measures shall stay in effect until 
such time that the deficiency has been corrected. If Section 14(B) is implemented because of a violation of 
the lead NAAQS after the first Quarter of 1997. t~e measures shall remain in effect until a revised lead SIP is 
agreed upon and approved by the Board. 

(I)	 More Stringent Lead Grain Loading on East Helena Paved Roads 

ASARCO shall reduce the Quarterly Average Lead Loading of the silt portion of road dUSI samples 
for Area A. as defined in Allachmenllll, 10 0.035 grains of lead per square fOOl of paved slreet 
surface. 
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(2)	 Storage and Handling of Sinter Outdoors 

ASARCO shall eliminate all storage and handling of sinter outdoors. 

(3)	 Reduce Road Dust Emissions from the ASARCO Plant Property 

ASARCO shall pave or cover with gravel a minimum of SO,OOO square feet of surface area within 
the ASARCO East Helena Facility. The areas that will. be paved or covered shall be subject to the 
same requirements set fonh in Section 3(C). 

-• 
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This document specifies the sampling and analysis protocol for paved road dust samples in East Helena that ASARCO 
must follow in order to show compliance with the emission limitations specified in the East Helena lead control strategy 
specified in Exhibit A. to which this document is an Anachment. 

Section I. Definilions of Sampling Areas 

All coordinales are in Universal Transverse Mercalor (U1M) coordinales. 

(A)	 "Area A" means thaI ponion of East Helena and vicinity which is visually described on Ihe map contained in 
auached Figure I and conlained wilhin Ihe following boundaries: 

Beginnins atlhe point described by 429,500 mE and 5,159,750 mN, easllo 430,000 mE and 5,159,750 mN, 
soulh 10 430,000 mE and S.I 59,SOO mN. west 10 429,500 mE and 5.159.500 mN, and nonh 10 429.500 mE, 
5,159,750 mN. the poinl of beginning. 

(B) "Area a" meanslhat ponion of East Helena and vicinity, excluding area A, which is within the following 
boundaries for Ihe Easl Helena road dust conlrol requiremenls (see map anached as Figure 2): 

Beginning at the poinl described by 428.000 mE and 5,160,000 mN easl to 430,500 mE and 5,160,000 mN, 
south 10 430,500 mE and 5.158.500 mN, \\"estlo 429,000 mE and 5,158.500 mN, nonh 10429,000 mE and 
5.159.500 mN, west to 428.000 mE and 5.159.500 mN, and nonh 10 428.000 mE and 5,160.000 mN, the 
point of beginning. 

(C)	 ..Area Coo means Ihal ponion of Easl Helena and vicinity, excluding area A and area B, which is within Ihe 
following boundaries for the East Helena road dUSI control requirements (see map auached as Figure 3): •	 ­
Beginning allhe poinl described by 427.000 mE and 5, I62,000 mN, east to 432.500 mE and 5,162,000 mN, 
south to 432.500 mE and S,I58,OOO mN. \\"eSIIO 427.000 mE and 5,158.000 mN, and nonh to 427,000 mE 
and 5.162,000 mN. Ihe point of beginning. 

(D)	 "Area A Grids" means any of Ihe 50 grids conlained in Area A having dimensions of 50 meters by 50 meters 
and conlaining al leasl one paved public street or road. 

(E)	 "Area B Grids" means any oflhe II grids contained in Ar~a B having dimensions of 500 meters by 500 
melers and conlaining at least one paved public slreel or road, except Ihal Ihe @rids conlaining area A shall 
on Iy include Ihal portion of the grids outside of area A. 

(F)	 "Area C Grids" means any of the 77 grids conlained in AreaC having dimensions of 500 melers'by 500 
melers and conlaining at leasl one paved public street or road. except thallhe grids conlaining Areas A and B 
shall only include Ihat ponion of Ihe grids outside of Areas A and B. 

Seclion 2, 

ASARCO shall analyze the sill ponion of each road dust sample as specified in the "Easl Helena Lead SIP Road Dust 
Control Analylical Qualily Assurance Plan." This document is attached as Allachment 1/3 to Ihis stipulalion . 
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SECTION I. PURPOSE 

ASARCO shall institute the following tracking and handling of Dust materials with process weight or time-of-day 
restrictions in the East Helena lead control strategy specified in Exhibit A, to which this document is an Attachment. This 
plan applies to the following affected equipment and facilities: 

(A) Blast Fumace.Baghouse Dust Reclaiming (Source 2V) . 
(B) Dropping Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard (Source 3V) 
(C) Charging Dust at the Direct Smell Bins (Source 8Vi) 
(D) Cleaning out the Blast Furnace Flue (Source 19V) 

SECTION 2. DEFINITIONS 

"Load Cell" means Loadfites or an equivalent wei~hing system which can be attached to a loader or forklift. 

SECTION 3. REQUIREMENTS 

(A) Blast Fumace Baghouse Dust Reclaiming (Source 2V) 

A Load Cell shall be usc:d to determine and record the amount of Dust reclaimed and the time of day the material 
was reclaimed. The Load Cell shall also be used to identify the different types of Dust material reclaimed. ­

(B) Dropping Dust in the Old Ore Storage Yard (Source 3V) 

A Load Cell shall be used to determine and record the amount of Dust dropped in the Old Ore Storage Yard and 
the time of day the Dust was dropped. The Load Cell shall also be used to identify the different types of Dust 
material dropped. 

(C) Charging Dust at the Direct Smell Bins (Source 8Vi) 

A Load CeB shall be used to determine and record the amount of Dust charged at the Direct Smelt Bins and the 
lime of day the Dust was charged. The Load Cell shall also be used to identify the different types of Dusl 
material charged. 

(D) Blast Furnace Flue Cleanout (19V) 

A Load Cell shall be used to determine and record the amount of blast furnace nue Dust cleaned oul from the 
nue and the time of day the nue Dust was cleaned out. 

Compliance Plan 
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(A)	 Specified loaders shall be equipped with LoadrilCS br an equivalenl weighing syslem, referred to in this document 
as "Load Cell.· Each Load Cell shall have the following: 

(I)	 A prinler for verificalion by the Departmenl of data altime of inspeclion. 

(2)	 A data logger 10 record weights and other data for downloading to iI computer. 

(3)	 A weight indicator. 

(4)	 A display capable of displaying lighted weights. lime, and product number. 

(5)	 For loaders handling multiple materials, the system muSI be capable of handling multiple product 
numbers. 

(6)	 Each Load Cell should be coded to identify which piece of equipment is being used. 

(B)	 No materials required in Attachment #2, Section 3 to be measured with a Load Cell shall be reclaimed, dropped, 
charged. or cleaned oul within lhe facilil)' by any handling equipmenl wilhout a Load Cell with a proper product 
number. 

-e Section 5. Quality Assurance Procedures 

ASARCO shall conduct audits on the Load Cells. The audils shall be conducted and documenled weekly, provided that 
the loaders aiC bei'ng u~ed to move Dust during the week. This will ensure thai the equipmenl is funclioning properly. The 
following itemS shall be checked for accuracy: 

(A)	 Verification of COrTect lime, including designalion of am or pm. 

(B)	 Verificalion of cOrTecl dale. inclUding day, monlh, and year. 

(C)	 Zeroing lhe equipment 

(D)	 A known weighl shall be lifted to verify the accuracy of the weighing mechanism. If the accuracy, as defined 
below. is Kreater than IWO (2) percent, then the equipment shall be recalibraled. 

Weighl of Standard • Load Cell Weight ]
Accuracy (%) = 100 ... 

[ Weight	 of Standard 

Information from weekly audil reports, including any changes or corrections made as pan of the audils. shall be submiucd 
to lhe Depanment as pan oflhe Quarterly R..ellon required in the Order oflhe Board of Environmenlal Review. If, during 
a week, no weekly audit is required ofa loadir since no Dust was moved with the aforementioned loader. then this shall 
be slaled in the Quanerly Repon. • 
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TrainingSection 6. 

ASARCO shall provide training to a/l employees aJlowed to operate the loaders or any other handling equipment which 
have Load Cells installed. 

ASARCO shall prepare a training document which shaJl be submined to the Department within 90 days of the elTective 
date of the emission limitations, but no later than October 31, 1996. 

-
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Ai~ALYTICAL QUALITY ASSURANCE PLA.'l
 

1.0 PROJECT ORGA.""IZAno:'! A.;"\"'D RESPOl"smILITY 

The East Helena Lud SUte In>plemenUtion Plan (SIP) Road Dust Control project ci:ll. for 

paved street dust to bt anal)'ud (or lead. Asarco hu proposed t)..at these SlImple. be analyzed 

by XRF. 11Us is a non-destructi"e anaJ)-"lical procedure ....·l1kh use. x-ray spectrum to 

ehuaeterize a sample. 

The Hydrometrie., lne.•oils labomtory in East Helena. Mont4na is the analytic&! "dala -
seneBtor.- ""area EAst Helena Plant in E..t Helena, MonWla is primary "data userlrcqutSter."
 

The LabOBtOry Super.-lsor/QA Officer i. the "cl.ou rt\;e",or/approvu." The responsibilities of
 

QA personnel are &S (ollows: 

O\'ers","s aUact;,,;t;es. Project Manager Jon Nickel 

Oversee. seneral operations of 
Laboratory. 

Ol'5ee Manager Tom Willg 

O\·er.ct. Laboratory QAlQC procedures,
 

QA Officer Linda Tanien
 
Laboratory Supel";sorl 

eOlTeetive actions and perfonnance. 

Supef\;.es laboAtory personnel, 
equipmenl, procedures, and 
documentation. 

Prep....e. samples and performs XRF
 
Deanna Hersey analyses.
 

LaboBI0ry Technician 
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2.0	 DATA QUALITY OBJECTIVES 

2.1	 REQv"IREMENTS FOR PRECISION, ACCURACY, 
REPRESENTATIVENESS. COMPLETElIo'ESS, AND COMPARABll.ITY 

The overall goal of the Quality ASSURDce Project Plant (QAPP) is to ensure that data are 

acceptable for their intended uses, and are of sufficient quality to ....ilhsund Ibe potential 

scrutiay of lilisation. The PARCC parameters (precision. accuracy, representativeness, 

completeness and comparability) address these data quality requiremenu. 

-e 
2.1.1 PrecisiDD 

Precision can be defined as the degree of variability between replicate measurements. 

Precision is inversely relaled to Ibe "'anability among the results obtained. It is expressed in 

terms of relative percent difference (RPD) of pAired data (field and laboratoty duplicates). 

The precision is a measure of the field sampling \'anability and laboratoty anal)o"tical 

variability. The control limits are a reI alive percent difference (RPD) of 3S% or less for field 

and laboratory duplicates for soil samples sreater than S times the PRDL (project Required 

Deteetion Limil). Controllimiu for low concentration data « , X PRDL) arc +/. 2 X PRDL. 

Precision calculalions arc described in Section 8.1. 

2.1.2 Accuracy 

Accuracy is the agreemenl bd....·een a measuremenl and the true \·alue. Accuracy of XRF 

data "ill ~e ILssessed using laboralory control "andards (LCS) and continuing calibration 

verification (CCV) sWldards. The control limits arc a recovery rale of 7SY. 10 12j% for 

laboratoty control Standards and continuing verificalion standards. Accurac)' calculations arc 

described in Section S.2. 

2.1.3 Represenlali,,·ene.. 

Represenu,j\·ene.. is Ihe exlent 10 which discrOle mea.suremcnts and testinll accuralely 

describe the santple source. Good representath'eness is achieved Ihrough proper anlLl)"tical 

-e Replaced Pages: 

June 21, 1996	 

Page. 
Page' 25.9.4.1 (561­



Volume III 
Chapter 25r 
STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

-

procedures. Analytical methods and procedures for analyses ....ill follow the procedures 

outlined in this quality assUJ'ance project plan (QAPP). 

2.1.... Completeness 

Complelcness is aehieved ""hen the number of valid measuremenlS is sufficienl to 

salisfaclorily address all impOl'1Ant issues eoncemiD& this project. 

2.1.5 Compu-abillry 

Comparability is the deyee 10 ....hieh r....o or <.eore ~ta selS from the san:>ple source are 

equi~·a1enl. These dua seu; "'ill be repotted so Ihal eomparisons may be made and 

conclwions drawn from the pUI, similar and an:icipliled fuNTe studies. Inherenl 

compositional differenees aside, discrele data selS may difTer as a result of non·random 

(biased) sampling, variability in sampling lechniqlle, differenl sampling sites, and varied 

methods of anal>·sis. In order 10 have confidence thaI dala divergenee is based on sample 

heler0lteneity and 7101 on Ihe aforementioned' ,·anables. Ihe follo....ing quality assurance 

mechanisms thaI ....ill be used in this in"eslillalion can be calegorized as prevenlion and -
correction: 

2.1.6 PreveDrioD
 

Prevenlion of ddecLS in quality or quanlity of mecsl.lremen\f through planning and design of'
 

the invesllgation, documenling inslTllclions and procedures, and emplo)"ing experienced and
 

qualified personnel.
 

2.1.7 CorreetioD
 

Coneclion of condilions which could compromise the quality of samples or sample results.
 

based on the review and inspection of meaSllremen\5 and measw-emenl results. Correeth'e
 

actions will be Wldertaken by laboratory pcrsoMel as described in Section 6.0 or this QAPP.
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3.0	 cH.A.IN-OF-CUSTODY 

All samples ml.15t be traceable from Ille tir'lle the samples an collected until they arc recei"ed 

by lhe laboratory. The laboratory is theD responsible for custody durina processina and 

analysis. A sample is under cuslody if; 

I.	 h is in possession. or 

2.	 It is in v1ew. after being in possession. or 

3.	 It was in possession and then wa.s locked in a storase area to prevent 

amperina. or 

4.	 It is in a designated secure &:eL 

All samples ....ill be accompanied by a chain·of.custody record. When shipping or -e uansfen'ina cU$tody of samp)es, the follo....ina procedures ....ill be observed. 

I.	 When transferring the possession of samples. the indhiduals relinquilhins and 

receiving ....ill sign. date and note the time on the record. ntis record 

documents sample custody uansfer from the sampler to the laboratory. 

2.	 Samples will be pachsed proper!)' for shipment and dispatched to the 

appropriate laboralory for analysis, ";th a separate custod)' record 

accompanying each shipment. Shipping containers will be scaled for 

shipment to the laboratory. 

3.	 All shipments ....;11 be accompanied by the Chain·of-Custody Record 

identifying its contents. The orillinal record ....ill accompany the shipment and 

a copy will be retained in Ille project file. 

4.	 All shipping receipts (freiiht bills. post oflice receipl$. bills of ladin,. elc.) 

will be relained in the project file. 

3· I 
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4.0 LABORATORYPROCED~ 

The H)'drollJetr'ic:s, Inc:. Soil Laborator)' OOU' field laboratory) \\ill be the primary dat.a 

genenllor for soil samples. The samples "'ill be analyzed using the XRF instnmlenation. 

Anal)'IiUI methods, procedures, and detec:tion limiu for XRF tec:hniques arc: summllrized in 

Table 4-1. 

TABLE 4-1.	 .....".UYTICAL METHODS, PROCEDURES AND DETECTIO~ 
LDoOTS 

Pb STREET 
DUST 

XR.F SIEviNG A.NO 
GRn-o't>rNG 

QAPP IPROCEDURES 
10 -
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5.0 XRF PROCEDURES 

The basic principle behind the usc of Ute X·ray specuomeler (XRF) is Ihat elemenu in 

samples of soil produce a specific signature Or speclral intensity peak when bombarded ""ith 

X-rars. These sJ'C(:lTal inlensities relale to the conccnmlllions of metals in the s.ample 

measured by lTaditional ""et chemistry methocl.s and/or concentrations of cenified StADdards 

("alues arc determined by nwneroUi ana1)"tic:al methods). In the fundamental Parameters 

method, the measured spectral intensilics for soil samples "'ill be compared 10 spectral 

intensities measured for pure clement standarcl.s and/or well characterized reference materials. 

The fWldarnental Pararnelers method adjusu for malrix differences by theoretical formulas 

that are quite eXlenslve and can only be efficiently calculated usina special deslaned 

software and' a powerful compuler. 

-e At least one reference standard closely approximati1!a the sample matrix, should follow 

slandard samplini. sample preparation. and anal)"tical lechniques 10 "alidate "theoretical 

formul ..," used by the XRF sofN.·are before the XR.f is used for sample anal)'ses. The 

concenlTauon of lead In the reference standard shall be \\ithin the lead concenuatioQ I'UIle of 

the sueet dust samples. A reference standlord meeling the pre"lously criteria, \\ill be 

anal)'zed at the beginning of the first I'\lI\ of t!1e day. Calibration limiu will be "ilhin 75 to 

125% of the reponed concentralion. One cOIHinuina calibration "erification standard (CCV) 

\\ill also be analyzed after e"ery :; I 51 sample r.na1rzed. The conuol limiu \\ill be \\ithin 75 

to 123% of the reponed concenuation. 
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6.0 LADORATORY QUALITY CONTROL 

6.1 Th"TERNAL AND EXTERNAL QC CHE.CKS
 

Quality conuol in XRF analyses will be esablished by analyzing internal QC samples.
 

Frequencies and control limits for QC sample analyses ....e .wnmariud in Table 6-1.
 

6.2 CO:-lTROL CHARTS
 

XRF aDa.!yses ....ill utilize control charts to monitor long-tenn irutrwnent p<nonnance and to
 

identify "out-of.conuol" situations. Control chans are used to tnsger cOrTecti"e actions
 

when control limiu are exceeded. ContrOl chan results "ill only be "'cd b~' anal)~ca1
 

personDelto supplement the specific control limits listed in Table 6-1. 

6.3 CORRECTIVE .",CTlON 

COlTecth'e actions are the responsibilil)' of anaJ)'tical personnel and are described in Table 6­

I. . ­

6.4 D:E.T:E.CTIO:-l A.."\"D QUA.."\"TITATION LlMlTS 

Table 4·1 JisLS the project required detection limits (PROt) for lead in soil (10 ppm). 

InstrUment detection limits (lOt) must be less than the PROt. Instrume=.t detection limiu 

arc 'determined after calibration by calculating the lower limit of detection (LtO) from 

numerous samples \\ith concentrations near the expected 1I0L. The 99% confidence limit of 

these were used for the reported IOL. The following formula is l.IJed to calculate the IOL: 

IOL - 3 ..J N~ x :iK 
N. 

Where:	 N~ - Background IntelUity Counts
 

N p - Peak Intensity CountS
 

VK - Knov.n Varue of Sample
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TABLE 6·1. SUMMARY OF LABOR~TORY CONTROL PROCEDURES. XRF 

2. !nS1l'\lrnent 
..alibration 

I al be,intlin, of 
fim nzn 

InftNlZlent calibrated 
thel'uDdamental 
Parameters Methods 

Standard correlation of 
eleterminalion (r') 
Fealer than .93 

ruu U or e CS 
ve out olcona'oJ, 
\snninatc analys;s. 
corrccr problem, anel 
rcanal)'u samples 
usodateel widl thai 
LCS. 
Recalibrate 

J. Insrrument Continuini call ration CCV reeo"ery 75!1.. Jf results for the CCV 

Page 25 I) <l 1 (62} 

•
 
calibration 
'\'crifi~.lion 

4. EXlemal QC 
Checks 

(inrtNlnenl docs nor (d",ermincd at the time 
need to be of calibration by 
rcalibrated after relRnion analysis) 
initial ..alibAtion 
othenllaA a UH of 
,,·ra>' rube or 
deteclioo failure) 

Yerificalion ItanelUel arc oUt of control, 
(Itanelarel uled for 

125Y. (or widlin 95!1. 
confidence IImiu for
 terminate anal)'lis..
 

calibration) conect problem, ,-enly 
calibration, and 
reanalyze sampl.s 
associated widl dlat 

the I~nd...d) 

CCV. 
Ouuide laboratory I per calendu No Iimiu. Repon No con-active letlan 
confirmalion of sample quanrr r.sults in quancrly 
splir repon. 

Blind field sample I p.. calenelu No limiu, Repon No concc.lh'c action 
quan.. ruulu in quarterl)' 

repon. 
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7.0 REPORTING 

ADal~"tical rcports will be reviewed by the I.aboralol')' Supervisor/QA Officer for data input 

ICCW'llcy Ind to assure quality control st&lIdards have been mel. 

Anah"tica1 reports "'ill include: 

1)	 Copy of the Chain of Custody 

2)	 Resul15 oflbe sample &nalysis
 

&. Name of procedl.U"e used
 

b.	 Name of samples ",ilh laboratol')' codes 

c.	 Uni15 

d.	 Laboratory duplic:.ale values &nd RPD calculations 

3)	 Quality eonlrol report -
..	 Laboratory eontrel SLandard "alues "ith reeovery rate ealculations 

b.	 Conlinuing calibration "erification standard '·alu.. "ilh reco\'1:1')' rate 

ealculations 
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8,0 ASSESSING DATA PREC1S10N AA'D ACCURACY 

8.1 PROCEDURES FOR CALCtiLATlNG PREC1SION 

From the summarized information on the precision fonn, the relative perceDt difference 

(RPD) of each laboratory duplicate pair ulculated separately as: 

IS - D I
RPD ­ (5 + D) 1:1 X J 00, 

where:	 S - Firsl Sample Value (original); 

0- Second Sample V&lue (duplicate). 

-.
 Perfe<:tprecision would result in 0% RPD.
 

Any RJ'D value exceeding the CODt7ollimiu of = :;S% for soils.
 

8.1 PROCEDURES FOR CALCl'LATIXC ACCURACY 

From the summarized informatioD on the accuracy form, the perceDt reco\'er)' of the LCS and 

CCV are calculated sepiLnltely as: 

% R"o~~ry ofLCS Or CCV - ~ ;r JOO 
vx 

Where: VA - Analytical Value of LCS and CCV; 

VK - Kno"n (Dr certified) Value of LCS and CCV; 

Perfect accuracy .....ould be 100 perceDt re<:o\,ery, 
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Hydrometrlc.s. Icc. Co,uulrlal Scientists, EDllDlln ... COl'lltr8ctDri 

STAl'"DARD OPER....TING PROCEDURE 

PRE·....NALYTICAL SOlL HAJI<"DLING AND 
PREPARATION FORSn..T 0 

(HS·SOP-8J·5195) 

1.0 PURPOSE 

The pwpose of this procedure is to prepue samples for XRF anal)'sis. All soil samples 
collected for analysis ....ill be prepared wini this proeedure. 

2.0 EQUIPMENT 

-.
 
Microwave or Ziploclt Ba!!s (one gallon si.z.e)
 
Df)'ina Oven Knft paper baas (I 00 i. size)
 
Shaner Box Grinder or XlU' Ul..strument
 
Mill Grinder XRF Soil Cups
 
M)'lar (4.S mm) 200 Mesh Sieve
 

Sieve Shaker (HorizontAl AClion) 

3.0 PROCEDURE
 

1) Collect Sample (200·2000 srams).
 

2) Record sample inlo laboratofl' 101 book and !!ive sample laborator~; and archin code,
 
Mark sample bas \\ilh laboralofl' code. 

3) Dry 'sample by microwa"'e or ~ clt)'inJ oven if needed to achie..'e unifonn split. Dr)'ina 
temperature not to exceed 110 C. 

4) Homogenize and split sample into 100·1 SO ifVIl size usinl "cone and quanering 
method," Save one 100-ISO sram section of sample. archive section(s) equaling alleasr
 
200 ararns and discard remaining sample into cont.aminated ...'Ute container.
 

"Cone and QuartuUli Metblld"
 

A) Place entire sample onto clean freezer paper.
 

B) Roll sample back and fonh usin!! all sides of paper. This is to be done until
 
al!l!regate size is uniformly distributed in a cone fashion. 

C) Sample is then divided intO "pie" sections until sections equal 100·1 SOl. A larger 
section rna)' be needed ifnlore than 80"/. oCsample is sreater than 200 mesh 

" ••,.. HELI"HIII ,H:.I'II,"SOP.HUO,·u DOC H>·dro"'.lrlcl, Inc. e 
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3)	 Dry 100-13011 sample section in microwave or drying avec until sample is friable. 
Dl')"ing tempel"lLture should not exceed 1100 C. 

6) Disaggregate a.nd screen sample using a decontaminated #200 stainless steel mesh screen 
and wed plln. Disaggre,atiOI1 is ac.complisbed by s;evinS sample using a sieve shaleer 
for 10 minutes. Weigh pan containing minw 200 mesh. Repeat the sieving in 10 minute 
intervals until the difference betv>een two successh'e pan sample "''eights. is less th&n 3 
percent when the tar weigbt of the PIl1l has been subtracted. Do not sieve longer than 40 
minutes. Discard o"er size sample into cOnwninated wasle container. Screen is to be 
deconlJlminated by using compressed air in between each sample. The mortAr and 
pestles will be decontaminated using compressed air, ~ ",ilb distilled water and 
"iped dry. 

7)	 Grind undersize sample \lSinS a shatterbox grinder for a period of 2 minutes (more may 
be required depending 011 matri."< of sarnple) to acme"e <400 mesb siz.<:. ibree samples 
may be ground at the same time using a Spex 8510 model "ith adapter. Sample may 
also be ground using a mill t)J>O Brinder for a period of 2 minutes or longer if r~uired. 
Grinder is c1ea.ned thorouJlbly by spn)'inJl "'lib eOlbpresscd ail in between each sample. 
Mill grinder is additionally cleaned by grinding clean silica and spraying "i\h 
compressed air. All grinding a.nd deconwninating is to be done under a well "entilated 
hood. Canister type respirators are to be ...."Om supplied "ith par;iculate HEPA filters 
when working "'ith sa.!1'Iples cont.ai.ning high concentrations c:ofthese materials. ­

8)	 Cool ground sample. 

9)	 Place" 109 sample into XRf strople cup. Tamp sample to a consistent depth and
 
density ....i!hin the cup. Place M)'lar on cup and anchor with a plastic rin8. Marl< cup
 
"ith sample code. Remaining sample is to be placed into a I<rah paper sample "-I.
 
marked "'ith sunple code and azchived. Aner analyses, XRF sample cup is to be
 
archived.
 

.~ • .,.. .H1,,~t"C~'I·.)t:\I,.a,.so"'.H:UO' •• ' DOC	 H~ dromttrici. Inl:. 0 
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Hydrometrles,I D c. Coft,ulllDI Selentbu, En,iDecrs &. Conlne,on 

STANDAJU) OPERATING PROCEDURE 

SPECTRACE 5000 EDXRF ROlTTL'o'E SOD.. A..~.u.YSIS 0
 
(HL.SOP-S3-1J9S)
 

1.0 PURPOSE 

The purpose of thi< procedure b to pro,ide the anal)'$t "'ith a guideline for XRF analysis. All 
soil samples collected for the detennination of anal~"es by XR.F ",ill be anal~-zcd using this 
procedure. 

2.0	 EQUIPMENT 

Spectrace 5000 Erleri}' Dispersi,-e X·JUy Fluoresceoce Spectrometer 

3.0	 PROCEDURE 

I)	 Unlock XRF at rear of instrument and tum on the computer, 

2)	 Calibrate instrument to copper enerlY lille by the following: 

TYPE: C:\EDXRF ­
PRESS:<ENT> <F5>
 
TYPE: \7?? • Name of the program containing the enerlY calibration seNp.
 
PRESS: <ENT>
 
Place copper disk into po.irion NI6 of carousel.
 
Enter into prorram containing calibration seNp.
 
PRESS: <F7> <SPACEBAR>
 

3)	 Check system stalUS display by the follo"ing; 

TYPE: <F2> <F4>
 
Check "FaJt Disc Rate" • this should be between 100 and 150/sec. If not, adjust the
 
Fast Dis<:riminator "'ith a tool supplied by Spectrace 10 bring the rate into the correct
 
range (must be ,'Isually instructed before anelJlprinl "ith procedure).
 

4)	 Print s)'stem staNS display by the follo"'ing: 

PRESS: <PRINT SCRN>
 
PRESS: <FlO> <FlO>
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S) 

6) 

-. 

Run inlensity corTeelion prosnm by the follo....ing: 

PUI Inlensity Correerion sample intO posilioa"l.
 
Highlight Procedure /l8.
 
PRESS: <F1> <ENT>
 
The report of the check standvd faclor ....ill aUlomatlully prinl out. Record into d&ily
 
calibration log book along with the: ••la d.c, :r.ero d.e, fast dlscrlmiDalor (from
 
s~'slem status b.rdcop)·); d.re, rime, lalti.1s of Ibe aaal)'st .ad ,,-belber Ibe Uquld
 
nltrogeD de"'ar laak ..·.s filled.
 

Run quality control and unkno...."lI sampln by the follo....ing: 

RI"lew qual1~' coalrol sl.ad.rds ocl for eacb proJecl. These stand&rds mu5t be
 
consisteolly follo.....ed in oreler for resulu to be censidered ""alid.·
 

View prepared sample in XRF cup. Check for even distribution of particles. If
 
ne"ua,)'. lap the cup \lntil panicles are diSlributed evenly. PIau cup cvefully into the
 
carousel.
 

After XRF cups are appropriately placeel in· c&lOusel:
 

PRESS: <F1>
 
TYPE::I" Number ofsamplc..s 10 be I"UIJ
 

PRESS: <ENT>
 
TYPE: ~ • Laboratory sample coele
 
PRESS: <:ENT>
 
A!ler all I.b codCl lie entered, recheck codn b)':
 
PRESS: <FlO>
 
Repeat above proceduze by pressing <:El'oi> after each lab code is dlspla)'ed correctly
 
Or edit Jab codes when needed before prening <:El'o'T>
 

After all lab codes ha"e been entered correctly, place Utousel into the XRF b)' alipUng
 
pins ....itb con-eet slou. Tighten thumb screw only slightly. Cbeck all cups for proper
 
placement. Close lid c.refully. The enerl)' level "ill increase and x-ra), "ill engage
 
at this point. \...hen spectNm appean On screen, the analysis has bellWl.
 

Check front and back panel doors to ensuze they have been properly latched. The larch
 
for the front panel is localed in the back of the XRF behind the back panel. This handle
 
should point do"n. Tum the key to lock the beck panel. Also, eh..ek >1\.. lid for proper
 
latchinll. \Vhen lid is closed IIIld program has started, a clicl:ina sound can be heard
 
(this is the lalching of the lid). If no cliCk is heard, push do""lI slightly on lid and listen
 
for a click. If lid aaain fails to latch. or if there :ue other problems. refer to the
 

_e Replaced Pages:. 

June 21, 1996 

.page 25.9.4.1 (78) 



Volume III 
Chapter 25 

STATE OF MONTiUt~-__ 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Pollution 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 1Program 

-Co. 

H)·dromC'tric:.s, Jac. 

openllor'1 manual or wi Specrrace InstrumenlS (415) 967·0350 and ask for a
 
teehnieian.
 

To stDp tl,~ prorram at all)' rinu: 
PRESS: <FlO> This "ill also back out of each screen 0' mcnu. 

q paper misf~~d:s: 

Adjust printer and set ·on line". 

qpri"tu error IPUlSsaze displllJlS 011 screen:
 
T)'l'C: <R> - Report "iU print from the point of interruption.
 

If dllttz is u"relldab/~: 

Highlight !he procedure the SL'7lples Were run from. 
PRESS: <F2> <f6> <f7> Entire report will print. 
PRESS: <FlO> <F1 0> This "ill put you back inlo main menu. 

qprolrllm is disrup'~d durillZ aIl4l)"lSu: 
->If samples werc run wing a sl1llle proccdurc:
 

Cheek hard eopy for lUI sample result and run umples With missing resultS.
 

->1f samples wcre run using a combined procedure (ex. 6+' UnknOv."XI):
 
Highlight each sl!lgle procedure comprisina !he combined procedure and
 -follo\\l proceeding instructions (ex. Hiahlight procedure 6 lim to print out 
report, repeat for procedure 7 to print oul replln). 

PRESS: <n> 
HIGHLIGHT: "SPECTRU:'-X PROCESSDOC" 
PRESS: <FI> 
TYFE: 11# - Nwn~r of samples that were run before disruption (if lhis is an unkno~\n 

number. type in 16). 
PRESS: <£"'1'> Wail unlil samples are plOCessed. 
HIGHLIGHT: ...4J.....ALYSES TEClL"'IQL"E" 
PRESS: <FI> Repon "ill print out. 

/fscree" displa)'/ error "'ersage "ZERO DACAT LIJIIT", 
PRESS: <F7> <f4> <FlO> <FlO> 
If spectrum displa)'s on screen, reanal)'sil has beiUJl. Ifnot, use the procedure 
described in "lfpro.ram is disrupted durin. allalyser:." 

7) Copy project Results tile 10 disk by !he following: 

Go to pr08ranP directOr)' pron.pt: 
PRESS: <FlO>
 
TYFE:Y
 

I~ D)'.I.HI:"~.JIJ H;.IJ".HSQ"HL.or·~).DOC H~·drom~lric •• Inc. D 
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C#nASCIl~..ft/t: 
_dilI:iDdri,,(B:) 
TYPI:COrrlIS\J1..lSA(lIBilri'<t):. n_ (hljoa, Yar.McIaIb.llIy1 
PWS:ct'/T> 
0:1	 ERJ4tl1l (WIlldaaPlqetl, 1~11l1r2~) 

1"011l1li1 RuuJaJf1t"1.IM III (if1tdtJ): 
IWS:<F1O> . 
TYPE: YCO:''VW 
PRESS: cElll> 
TYPE: ~Y ~(PIaj<d, Ya, M_DIY) 
PRESs: cDl> 

1. "If ltllllS WfiI'" dill;: 
TYP" COpy ~~.WKS A(a' So!ri-~l' 

Irut II"icalltdu(1IIol LallD 12J) fill ~ lbt fallovoiar: 

G,,,prllf"'" iittrJI'1 p"..pC 
PWS:crlll> 
TYPt'i--.	 I) 

EnsIRarlJlfiJt;
mE: wst llISl'LTS 

!rill lMris JJJfiII: 
mE: [J.I,S£ ~.WKS 

1)	 FUI dI~lllllll: ~il!lliq";d ni~t11 Illllt b'Jiuiar of lb, d'1 ID TUCIlI." ud 
TrW,!", or !'Ii« • wcdL Sof'IY I1Wt> ... -a\1 110,...... be ".... "ll<:I 
filliDs. )J1 Wold sic ill, far ~)' 20.., o.'1cr fiIIiIIJ. oca fill 
diIcriIIliIlI« lIIC (direc'dons pruIinr) III ... ... il i' "iWIl rlDl' bd... 
CI1ilnlillr. .0Ida1jqllid mimi" hD. r!>Yf! \lrfI""u. 

2)	 KIt, c_lm fr= 01 dIIIlllld dirt. RrpIICC lIIYiIr on dttccIlr 'OilIII dilly or 
It\"Cluy ICRIdlc4 (11111 be 'isaUr IatnuUd bu,"._,liIllbiI pnmIlIn). 

• STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLA 

~l LtI,.. ,,"p"lf .. ilI br"'rrlllDlplr rvD~ n, XJU" 110"" ""I't' Clfib"'ed 
nrh tiorub.....,.trr iJ "'oed 'I. 
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Legal Description of the Boundaries ~tween
 

Ambient Air and Restricted Public Access
 

The site of IlIIld considered restricted public access in the compliance modeling demonstration is located in Section 36, 
Township 10 North, Range 3 West and Section 31, T.ION, R.3W, Lewis and Clark County, MontanL Tbis site is desr:ri~d as 
Tract I. One parcel, Parcell, is located inside Tract I and'is considered ambient air. Tract 1 and Parcel I are shown in Figure I. 

The Nonhwest comer of Section 36, T.I ON, R.3 W South on N OOE06'OO" E for 87.30 feet. Begin the boundary between 
ambient air and restricted public access. South on N OOE06'OO" E for 611.63 feet; Westerly on S 79E44'4S" W for 297.76 feet; 
Southerly on S 29E06'37" W for 798.69 feet; Southeasterly on S 39ESO' IrE for 1.001.67 feet; Southeasterly on S 34ES 1'31" E 
for 284.83 feet; Northeasterly on N 70EO I'SO" E for 27.85 feet; Southeasterly on S 26E26'29" E for 421.46 feet; Easterly on N 
89E37'OO" E for 2,360.58 feet; Northerly on S OOEI9'00" E for 384.46 feet; Southeasterly on S 66E37'15" E for 761.81 feet; 
Northerly on S 12E48'03" W for 1,923.1 S feet; Westerly on N 76E58'38" W for 1,122.80 feet; Southerly on N 05E42'28" E for 
205.12 feet; Southerly on S 00E45' 13" W for 134.05 feet; Easterly on S 89E38'23" E for 206.41 feet; Southerly on N 00E3T56" 
E for 602.63 feet; Southwesterly on S 62E04'24" W for 272.50 feet; Northerly on N OOEI9'00" W for 1,085.68 feet; Westerly on 
S 79E20'12" E for 2,141.26 feet; Southerly on S I3E28'30" E for 110.00 feet; Southerly on S lIEI2'OO" W for 100.00 feet; 
Westerly on N 78E4S'OO" W for 481.70 feet; Northwesterly on N 32EI S'30" W for 137.70 feet; and Westerly on N 78E48'OO" W 
for 13.00 feet to the point of beginning of Tract l.• ­
Excluding the following parcel within the boundaries of Tract I: 

The Southeast comer Section 36, T.ION, R.2W West on S 89E36'29" E for 30.00 feet. Begin the boundary between ambient air 
and restricted public access. Northerly on N OOE 19'00" W for 210.00 feet; Westerly on N 89E37'00" E for 210.00 feet; 
Southerly on N OOE I9'00" W for 210.00 feet; Easterly qn S 89E36'29" W for 210.00 feet to the point of beginning of Parcel I. 
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Appendls El. For unpaved roads havln, heen treated with chemical dull suppressa_ (such u 
pelroleum ,ulns. IUphalt emulsions. ~l. the abovc loal may not be pracl.IaI ID _U-denned study 
areas becaulC a very larlC area would need to be IWcpl. In IClICnII. a minimum of 4()() lrams tal 
(I Ihl Is required for silt &lid molsrwe analysis. Addlllonal lnc:rcmenlS should t>e lakeD fi'om heavily 
conllQllcd unpayC(\ surfaces. unlll the minimum SUllple mus haS been achieved. 

0.2 Samples From Paved Roads 

Ohjccllve 

11lC oYClllII objecllve In a paved road sampUn, proaram Is to Inventory the masa of paniculale 
emisslnns f,nm the roada.. nus I. typically done by 

I. Colle~l.in& ",ep,esenlall\"e" samples of the IDD~e surface marerial from the road. 
2. AnalyzJDI Ihc sample 10 dClenolne the lilt traction. and. 
3. Comhininl the rcsullS with traffic dua in a predictive emiSsloD factor moclel. 

1bC relDara above a!>out dennillon of the INdy area and !he approprlale level of fCSolullon for 
nmpllnl ""paved roads &R equally applicable 10 paved roads. Before a IIcJd .....pUq prop"'. It Is 
necas&ry 11m to define the study area of lmeiut IIDd thea to deu:nnlac !he Dumber of paved road 
samplu that "" he calleaed and analyzed. For e,,"mplc. In a wcll-de.tJne4 nudy ..... (c. I •• aD 
Industrial p1Ut). It II advaatqeoua to coDca _ ICPlftlO _pic for each 01",,"" paved road. bccauae 
the ,esolutiOD .c:aA he uael\ll ID dcveJoplDI cost-efI'ecdve emissioD rllllllctloD pJ_. Similarly. ID 
leolf&ClhlcaJly larae I1Ud)' ....... It Ill&)' be mono Iftiponult 10 oblaiD ItJDpJa ~atallYeof road 
t~ wlthlD the _ by &&aRlatilll IC_ ampl_ lIICftIIlCllu. 

Compared to unpaved road _pUnl. pJllADlna for a paved road Salllple COJICCIIOD acrdae 
DCcaaarily IDvolv.. arca- COllSlderallOD U to typca of equipment to be uaed. SpecUlcaJly. provldo... 
must he made to accommoclatc the cbaraact1s1Jes of the ncuum c1........ dIoacD. For eJ<lIIIIple. paved 
road samplca arc c:oOec:I8d by c1eao1al the -..01_ wid! _ vacuum cJca.- wllh -tanld- (I. e., wcllhed 
hefore l&SC) Biter baas. Uprlaht "slick brooID- vaanalllll use ",latlvcJy .mall. U......eJ,hl tDw ba&s. 
while hals for IndllStrl_J-rype vaaruma are bulky UId hIlaY)'. BecauM ilia 10_ coJl-.d I. usually 
several Ilrou ....- thaD !he h.. tare _I,hl, upiahts IR thus well sullCd tbr collca1na ampIu fi'om 
U,htly Ioadnd road S\!lfaces. On !he olhcr hand, OD heavily loaded roads, !he larac' Industrial-type 
vacuum hap arc casler to use aDd ClUI be 100ft rcaclUy used 10 ~ale IDQ'UllelltaJ samples from all 
r..d surfaas. "Tllae fuNres arc cIISCUSSCd I\lrthcr below. 

For _ nerwo,k of many wadvely sIlon roads _UliII,.4 ill ... _U-tU/fIuII .nu17 _ Cas would be 
the cue aI an Inclustrlal plant), It Is f'CQ)mmendcd thai ooe coUCCI a nmpJe for each 0.8 Itm (0"' mI) 
len,th. or portIOIl Iherecf. for each m~, road aelmCDL For a I Itm 10DI (0.6 mI) ",rDeDl. then, two 
.....ples .... """'romended. All mcn&Joncd, the lenD "road aeamcllt- Rlcrs to the len&th of road 
bel\llaOD IntlOlHlCllons with olhcr paved or unpaved roads (the nodes of Ihc octwo'k). 
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For loqu ~ lit sl'adaily lw"ro~,,,~olUs,JIIIy 1UC1U. II II reeoilUD&Ddcd lha ODe collec:1 • 
I_pie (or each 4.1 kID (3 mI) of sampled rold lealth. CRare. coaapo5l18 sample am • miDi ilium 
Df lhr.. 1JIc.....eal&l lampla. CDIIIlCI: lhe lim I_lit at • Radom 1oc:adoa w1lhlD dw tim 0.1 kID 
(0.5 rnI). w1lh addIdon.1 Jnc~meNS IUeD alii cadi rcmaiDiDI 0.1 tID (0..5 m1) of 1M lad. up (D • 

mulmuril leqOl of 4.1 krD (3 l1li.) Few. rold less 01. 2.4 krD (1.5 1111) JoDI. &II accepiabJe IJIcd'Iod 
for Idoetlnl allel (Of !he iDCfcmealil1 bued aD dnwlDI UlIW fUldOlII _ben (al. a.2. a3) ,*-en 
uro ud Ihc lealOl (See F1,Uft 0.3). R Ullom IlWftbcn rn., be obUllDlld ti'oaa labulalJona In 
llaLIsdcal rc(cnace tooelb. or IClcnllfie e&lculalon lDay be used lo ,_e pscudOl'Uldom numbccL 

The (oIlDWin. "eps describe Ihc collee:tion mcU>ocI (or .amplel (lDa'CIIICDlS). 

I. Enlurs Wl Ihc s1la offers an unobsuvCllld ...lew of tnfBe and 1hu _pUnl pcrsoancl arc 
... lllhle to drlvers. If the road I. he....II' In"'eled. usc oDe crew mcmbu (D "Ipo,," aDd rou" lraflIe 
..tely lIOund .oolhc, persoa colleclln, the surfaa _pIe (h,eJ'ClDul). 

2. U.iq IUin. Or olller sullable msrken. G1ar1c !he sampUD, ponlOD .ero.. !he r0a4 
(WAJtNINCi: Do "'" _t 'M "o/te"".", ''''4 ,,'/111 a cllalJl lille 0' ill dIt)' t1111~r ...,I>od /Wly 'a 
/rI,roduce jUce ma'"rial inlO 'M ......,.lc.) 'the w1c11hs may be ...srlc4 bctw~ 0.3 m (I tt) fOf ...Islbly 
lSI">, roads and 3 ... (10 II) (Of elan roads. When an Industrial-type vacuum I. lISed II> sample lI,hlly 
loaded roads•• w1dlh Ircalel' \han 1 ID (10 tt) lD&y be l>CCC&Ia/)' II> mea _pla specl1lcll&lo... UJIJ... 

~.
 Increments .... belna comblD&4.
 

1. If Isr.e. loollC ...-rial 10 prcaanl oa lhe l1li1-. lllhould be coU.cwd with • ",hlsk bloom 
.ad dustput. NOTE: Colic' _1M1At _Iy /I'-. • po""- q{. ,-oa4 _ w/liell ",. wlwru ""de.""""u roll'_1y ,~ (I.... DOl frOID benD_ 01' my "Illouads" alCIIII .. ro'" c:aDlarUDC). ()p roads 
will> ,.,.nlcd.•Ide IIIvldal•• collca mataflll "ltolII WhIte Uaa lID W\IIW 11_" (but .vold C&DlaU... 
mOunds). SIO... the __pt .tIIucNl1 lD • clean. labdad coal&lo« at sull1bJe size, IUCb u a aWaI, or 
plude 19 L (5 1&1) bucket. ""11'1 a -'able pol)'ahylcu Unu. 1Dcrc_ for lha __pic may 
N ml~ ....dIJ" !he coatal...... 

4. VacuulII!he collection ana uslq • poruble vacuum d_ tla.cs ....th &II ....,ey lIled 
(JftwdaJlcd) OJlar baa. NOTE: O>I"n _ ..rial 011"" frotrt • panllM o/IN< ""'" _ wlltell 'M 
wIluls aNI aurfa,u rOll,lIt,,1y 'r""'" (I. Co. DOl tram bcnnI'or uy "DIOU~" aloq 1M nl&d 
"nlUll.). 0" lOads with paJalCd dele IDWIcl CODecl lllaWtal "&om white U. to white Uoc" (bul 
.vole! ""IlII1l... mounds). n. same ~ IDa, l>c used foe d11fcr'C1111_D11 for one _plc.. 
FOI' heavily loaded lOads. aa-. Il>u 0 tiller bill IDa,. be needed for. sampla (lnCrcmcnI). 

5. C fully remove ~ ha, from lhe vacuUID _pel' ud ch.ck for lClII'S or IcW. If DCCc.ISIly. 
reduce plca (l&IInl the proccdllfe ID APP&Ddlx E) Imm brooaI 8WeeplDI to Dsba _Dabl. 10 
.....ysI.. Sell broom-swept mua1a1 In • d_ labeled plude Jv (01' ~ (lIIlCr'Da1lvel)". !he 
swept muedal ma7 be placed In !he vacuum tiller bal). Paid !he UDlI&llCI ponIen of lhe tl1IcI' bal. 
wrap • rubber bUld wound lllC foldld baa. &DC! _ 1M baa for truspor\. 

CI. ACCord Ihc ...qw..CCI InTOftDWoD on Ihc lample collectloo sheel (FI..... ~). 
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Sample SpcdllcalloDS 

When broom lwepl nmplCl are colleclCd. !he)' IholIld he a& 1_ 0400 I (I 110) for 1111 aDd IIIOIIIW'C 
analysis. Vacuum swept amplCl should he u 1_ 200 I (0.5 lb). Also. the -a,m of UI "Cl:posed. 
nlw to.. should'he 81 least 3 10' times a'eMUlhUl wllea empty. AddltloMi izIcftmeDU should be 
take.. uul lhetc ample III&IS 10UI have t-o MWDed. 

D.3 S....pICl Prom Storqe Piles 

Obj..,lI"e . 

Th" oYUaIl ohJDCII"e of I ItOrall pile I~pllnl and an")',l. proln.m II to In"...tory par1lcul.... 
manu emissions from the 1I0rq.. and hlndUDI of mue,ilJs. 1bI1 II done typIcall)' b)' 

I.	 ColI..e:tlal • ...ptelln&ati..e· lamplel of dID matorflll. 
2.	 ADalydn, the samplea 10 dett:tmlne moisture and 1111 conlCntl. and. 
3.	 ComblniolualyUcaI ,esults with mas.ertal lIvouJhpul and meteorolo&lcal Iniormllion In aD 

emllllo.. fKlor 1IIOdeI. 

As l"hJu sups ID Itoral" pile nmpUaa. It Is noauary. to dodde (I) _ emJalloD tDCCbarlllml ­) mlllerllll 10a(J-ln 10 and Icnd-oUi tram the pUc. wtDCI erosIoD of !he pile. - are of lm.eRIt and (b) how 
_r ......1.. CUI be coIloc1ed and .....)'U4. &I..... time and mo......" CODRnlDtI. (lao ,eDenl.......... 
IVDrIl&C PM etDIwoDS ,",m IIIl1&rlai IWldUDI can be upecud 10 be much puICI' tIWI thole ih>tn ­
wlDCI erosloD.) For aD ladustrl81 pI-. II Is t'eClOrtuIIe-.J tJal 81 least 0_ .....p1. be ClCIIlect.ed fbr 
...:h Ift~ type Df m...... haclIed wtdlla lhe &dUty., 

~ .. " ..... 

ID I proaram 10 d1...-iu: 10_1.. ellliulDIII•. repn:seAladv......pI... ~d toe collected from 
m.-riu nceadr Iolldod Into die pile, Slmllarl)'. l'q:lI'aC..wlYtl _pies f'ot I~ omJlllans should 
he oallected from areas thal are worked b)' 1l*1-OUl equIpmulsudt u front end l....ten or dUllllleUs. 
Por most ·lCIIvc· plies (I. e .• !hole whh frequeDl IMd·!D and 10~\l1 Opendalll), oDe sample ml)' he 
ClCIasIclerDd represlDwl... of both loaded-I.. and I~I _rlllIs. WlDI! aodOll mllUl81 Ampl.. 
.......Id he reprclCDtadve of !he lUff_I exposod 10 the wind. 

la pDUII. umples shDuld consist of !ftcremeAII take.. from all exposed ..- of the pile (I. Co. lOp. 
mlddIe. and boaom). It' dID ._e mlllerlu Is IICIC'Dd I.. aYCftl pilei, II I. RlCDlDIDCaded Ihat piles wtth 
It IcMt ~ of the amoUDI In Ito.... be lamplod. For lar.o p1IU thal we co_a ID IDduItri&l 
setIIftp (e. '0' q\l.me... Iroa Uld lied p1ant1). KUU 1ft 10_ ponIOIlI D1'" ... IDlpouible for lhe 
penon collectlDI dID sample. I.. lhllI ""' 11IICt'C1IlCII1S sbovld be takea DO tIlabu thaD It Is prw:dcal ·for 
I pc.- 1ft cUmb canylftl I Iha""'l and • pall. 

"The follow."I steps clelc:rthe the melhoc:l for ClCIlIectllll lampiN ,",m IUIrqe pUeL 
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1. SIc&ldl pI... UMI e1evadoD vic",. of !he pile. lDdIC8Ul1I uy ponIOD Js DOC accasIblc. Usa !he 
stcIdIlD pi'" where !he N lncrcmcall w1U ~ laka by d1v1c11q !he patlDCla" JDID N·l rou,h1y 
eqWV8JCDl ...-_ 

L	 For a I.,.. pile, collca a lIlIalmulII of 10 IIICIemCDlS, IS _ 10 mJd-hd.ht 01 the pile IS 
prKtIcaI. 

b.	 For a IIIIIIJ pile. a I&IIIplc ahould be • lDiDlmum ol611lCl'ClllC1lb. IVwy cIIslribulcd &moD' 
!he lOp, middle. UICI !>o1lO1D. 

"Smlll" or "I-.c" plica. for pncdca.l purpoaa, may be deS...., IS ""'. plica whI"" CUI or 
CUIDO'- IUpCCdvely. be ac:aled by a peROD canylo. a shovel U>d pall. 

2. Couca m_hl 'Wll/l a nnJ.hl.poJDl shovd or a ....aU ludell ap.dc. U>d stor-. the lAcrcaIeDIi 
In a clean. labelod aoDtaJacr of .... tah.. sis. (Nch IS a II1cuJ or plastic 111 L (5 Ell! !>\Ick.1) ....-1U1 a 
SC&1atllc pol)'Clh)'IcDe U__• DcpcDdl.D. UpoD the ..111_ 1011. 01 1M _pUo. pro....... choose 0_ 
of _ followiD. prococIUn:l: 

-e 
L To charlaaiu _silo... from _rUJl "..,..,1In6 tJp.tYUIau III .... «/ttl. piJ•• laluJ 

IDCI'CIDCllII from \lie ponJOIlI 01 \lie pile which _ nooad" had aoa&crill 8dded ud 
l'CIIIO'ICd. Col1ocs lhe _\&Ital 'Wll/l • IhovcJ 10 • dcpIh at lO 10 15 ocadm'*fI (cca> (. 10 
6 laches [Ia)). Do DOt dcUbcnIIol" avoid I..... pi_ 01 ~._~ aD dlc surface. 

b.	 To charaacrIza ~ onbsl#vt-- GIl _Ii... pu.•.... 1 at !he core 
llUllcdal eo... a I m (] It) dIrpds la die pile. A _pIJq _be 2 (6 It) 100', wflh • 
d1_ • '- to d_ !he cII__ 01 \lie larzac pMIc" bel MIIq)Ied, I. 
r«o--*l.fOl1hUe _pi... NOla dIaL'lotr pl1c:I eoDlaIaI... larp pU1Jda. Ihc 

~i1iam.... ...comiaCadadoa ....,. be IlIIpr1ICIJc::IL	 , 

Co	 If c:IaanI*IfaallOll of wW/ urultM , nzIIa' dIU lllllatal 1IUdU... b lhe 1011 of lhe_pIJzI, prosr-. ~ !he IIICnIIlCDII by a1dmmlll. IN IIIIft'Ke I.... upwuda dlncdOD. 

'The dapQI of lhe IIIDple Ibould be 2.5 CIII U 10), or Cho dIua_ 01 Cho 1.,.- panicle, 
",hIchD_ II leu. Do DOt dd1bcra1a1y avoid COIIec:d... IarPt pI_ at 1&Il'C&8Ie pacIIt 
011 I/la AWfacL 

lD _ 1_coI'-1oa a.&hod "a" iIIould be .al--. 

3. Reccrd I/l& requJnd iDlonDalloo aD die _pl. c:olIocUOD IMct (Fl..... D-S). NOla die IJ'&"O 
101" devladODI a- ... wmmart..-d aa-dsocJ. 

S_pIe SpKUlc8S1QDI 

Foe"''Y ottha pocedures, 1M _p10 D>UI c:oUlICloed lhouJd be aaleut 5 q (10 Ib). WbeD IDOSI 
m_~ __plod .nih ~ Z.a W :l.b. \CD lDCI'CIIICali .nU DDnD&lIy resull la a _pic vt at 
1_ 23 q (50 Ib). Note thallIOnae pll. ampl..........Iy ~ IplIld... 110 • sI:sa "'ora _ablo to
 
1-"..,. ....,)'11.. 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

SAMPLING DATA FOR UNPAVED ~OADS 

Recorded by _Date Collected _
 

Roed Material (e.g., gravel, slag, dirt,
etc.):	 _ 

Sfte 01 5ampUng: 

_e
 

•
 

METHOD: 
1. Sampling device: whisk broom IIIld dustpan 
2. Sampling depth: loose ~rfac:e material (do not allrade road ba5e) 
3. sample container. bucket with seAlable liner 
4. G.-. aample epec:lflcallons: 

a. Uncontroled surfaces - 5 kg (10 Ib) to 23 kg (50 lb) 
b. Controlled surfac:as -. minimum of 400 g (1 Ib) is required for analysis 

ReIer to AP-42 Appendix 0 lor more delal1ed InstNetionS. 

Indicate lilly devlallons from the above:,	 _ 

SAMPUNG DATA COL1.ECTEO·" 
Sample 

NO• TIme Locallon + 
Surf. 
Area Oepth 

MuaOf 
Sample 

• Indicate and r/Ne detail. II roa~ are controlled. 
+	 U.e code given on plant or road trWIp for segment Idenlllication. Ina._I. sampling 

Iocallon on map. 

FlalUe D·2. Example daIa fona f« unpaved rvlld samples. 
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-. Volume III 
Chapter 25 

Subject:STATE OF M.U.l.Jl..u::u.xA-.__~ 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

SAMPI.ING DATA FOR PAVED ROADS 

Recorded by	 _Date CoUeetlld	 _ 

Sarnpllng location"	 _ No. of Ulnes _ 

Surlace type (e.g.• uphalt. concrete. etc·l	 - _ 

Surl~ce	 _condition (e.g., good. ",ned, etc.) 

" U•• code given on plant or road map lor .egment ldentlficatlon. Indication sampling 
1ocalion on map. 

METHOD: 
1. Sampling device: portable Vlcuum cleaner (Whisk broom lind dustpan" hel!\'Y 

loading p.-nt) 
2. Sarnpllng depth: loose surface material (do not sample ~rb arwlas or ottlar 

untra"aUed ponIons 01 ttl. road) 
3.	 Sample conllliner: IIlIed and numbered "acuum deaner bags (buclcet wlttI sealable 

liner II h..vy loading p,....nt) 
4. (Jroaa sample speclllcations: Vacuum _ept sample. ahould be at \eat 200 g 

(0.5 Ib). wlltl the pPOSed lillar bag _Ighl should b••, ...., 3 to 5 tIm_ grwlater 
than the emPIY bag tara _Ighl..-. 

Refer to AP-42 Appendlx 0 for mora detailed InstNclIons. 

Indicate -el' C1~tIons from the abov.:..·_-------------...;.;.-- ­

SAMPUNG DATA COLU!CTEo· 

Sample 
No. 10 

v-..Bag 

Ta.. W~ (g) 

SamplIng 
Swf_ DlmenaiDna 

Paw) TIme 

MMarilB__8wep1 

SampM. 

+	 Eft••, 0fY' • no twaom .-ping .. ...rl . 

Fi,ura 0-4. Ea plc daIa form for pa....d roads. 
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STATE OF MONT.... ,"\I·~ 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Volume III 
Chapter -

SAMPLING DATA FOR STORAGE PILES 

Recorded bY _Dale Collected _ 

Type 01 mate"al aampled	 _ 

Sampling location"	 _ 

METHOD: 
1. Sampling device: pointed shovel (hollow .ampling lube If inac:llve pile Is to be
 

umpled)
 
2.	 Sampling deP1h:
 

For malerial hendllng of aetlv" piles: 10-15 em (4-6 in)
 
For malerial hllhdflng of 'n.e:tIYe plies: 1 m (3 ft)
 
For wind &:u.liQn sarr.~~1l$; 2.5 em (~ :n) or depLh .:..~ ~he Ii;rg~!~ ~~:::.:!e (\·.·..,::.~evtpr
 

Is less) 
3. Sample C(lntalne" bucket wlth ..aI.tIIe IInllr 
4. Gross ••mple .peclllcaUons:
 

For m.'ertal handling 01 .~e or In.c;Uvll piles: minimum of 15 Increments with lotal
 
aample _ight 01 5 kg (10 Ib) 110 increments tolalllng 23 kg (50 Ib) ant
 
recommendedJ
 
For wind emelon samples: minimum 0115 inClllments with total sample weight 01
 
5 kg (10 Ib).
 -

ReIer to AP-.42 Appenc:lbc 0 for more detailed 1ns1l\1c11ot1s. 

Inc:llcate. any. deviation. Irom tha.abcMt:=--_~_~	 ____:.: _ 

SAMPLING DATA COLLECTED: 

Sample 
No. 'T1rne 

Uocallon" .", 
Sample Colloa"'n 

o_u.... 
S/T- Depth 

Muaol 
s.mpa. 

-. 

" U.. cvde given '" p'" or .... map lor pllel'M~ Idenlr_don. Indloate each ~ Ioc:atJon 
On rr.p.

"·'ndlca'. wt>.tller • ......,.. or lubs. 
. . 

Fi&ur" D-.5. Eaampl" daa form for SUlI1l&" piles. 

7193 Appendl:l D D-II 
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-. Volume III 
Chapter 25 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

AppendiX E 

Procedures For Analy:tini Surface And Bulk Material Samples 

TbI. llppClldhl 1IIlCUPU proeeclura rcccmmCDdCd to- \he UlAI)'II. at nmplca c:ollcclcd from paved 
andunpaycd ......._ and frDal ....Ik '1Orq. pII.L (AP":Z AppellCSla D. ·Proccd,,",. For Samplln& 
SllIface And Bulk Malai •• prueDIS proc:adurcs for the collealoa of a- _plca.) 1lIc.Ie 
rceo_DlIed proc:edurea hued on • reV\&w of Alnuican Sodet)l Por Tu\lDI ......d Maaea1a1. 
(A$TM) lDelhods••ud! • C·136 (II.... aIlal)'s1.) or D·:Z:Z16 CrnolllUl'C CODleDt). '1l>e recommcrMSatiollS 
follow A~ _veil where praalcal. and where 1lOt, so .«on hu ~ mode ro d.yelop 
proccdllr&l colllliatent wi'" tile lateDI of tile ponl ...... ASTM standanIs. 

E.I Sample SpiluiDi 

Obje.:....c 

-.
 lb. coll.cdon proc:edurCi preICDlCd In Appondlll D can relllIl I" .amplca thai need \0 be reduced
 
I" .Iz. before lu.orarory anal)'l1I. Samples lII'C often unwieldy. and fI.ld lpllalnl I••,I-.ISlbl. before
 
\n.IIlIPOnlnl the _pI...
 

n- abc of the leborarory IUDple Is Imponanl- Too.maII ••_pIe will _ be rcpracDlIIlIvc. and 
100 mudl._ple will be UAftIlCCISVy as _II u unwieldy. Iclcall)',' ODe would Ukc ro .nalyu \/l• 
•Dm ...... _pi" In buches. bul thai Is DOll prK\Ica1. WhU. all AS'TM nand..... adulaw1edp Chi. 
Impncdcalh,.. by d1...,.. aD \Ile .sa" opdmulD Du. as IDlI/CWlII b,. .... ran&c of recommended 
_pi... ClIt.DdlOI RID 0.05 ro:Z7 kilo....... (ltl) (0.1 ro 60 pouDds [lllD. 

. . . . .', i' 
. SpUtllDa .-_p1.....,. be _..". ""fore. propu malysls. ",. pdDdpl. III sldD, • laa-uory 

.....p1. tor sill IIDalyst. I. ro haw IUl'lldcnl CClU'IC and flDC panlo__ 10 be repruellUll". of \he 
muufal _ \0 alia... ...md.1I1 ...... DD .Ildl ...... 10 USV1l Kc:uRIa wd&hlq. A l.borUory _pia 
of 400 10 1.600 paID. C&> I. '-malCDdcd ~.. of tile c:apadtY of ~all,. .vallabl. ICalca {1.6 to 
2.6 ks}. .....)' procluca ·acreca N1ftd1l1l· for tho 10 ...Ddlll_ (ena) (lind>A I.,U .uapI- "'III H 
1\11]) ill_liar _na __lIy '''Iabl. (or 1111 .....,... Sc:neD bUDdI"1 CUI also occur with _all 
amplll of 0- IeJLlIIn. PlDall)'. tile _pic mUll ahoul" be IIlIdl lhat It CUI be aprUd QUI III • 
rel1081111,. IIUllS dryID, pan III • deplh of .. :Z.5cm (\ 18). 

Two _l/lOlSS _ r~ tor IIlDpl••pUnlAa: rtftI... UId c.oalOi IDd quanerinl. Bo'" 
proc:""'" _ dclc:rlbed bela.... 

JIl,un: Eo\ I!IOWI rwo rimes for _pic lIIvllloa. JUMe 1101 wllSths .hould be u 1_ W'ec lime. 
l!>IlIu oCtile Iqcst .arc,1le Illlhll malCllai bcIn.lIIv1ded. TM rollowlna quOUl frolll ASTM 
Slandard Method D:zon-72 dalCdbcll!>l I&IC of Ill. nm.. 

7/93 Appendlll Ii 
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o. 

01 Program 
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P1lW'e S-,. Sample rime cIIylclers. -
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Volume III·-. Chapter 25 

. STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

.~_ .. ,'~ and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

Olvldlllhll JUOII sample II" IISI". a rlttle. Rim.. properl)' IIJed will red_ sample 
variablUly lIul caAnol eUmlna", IL Rlttla are showa ID I1'I.UR E-ll. PaD \he maleri.l 
"'""'ah lhll riffle frOIll a reed SCOOP. reed bucke\, or rU'flll pan havln. a Up or openln. lhll full 
I"np or !he riffle. When uslll& Uly Dr UIC abo"" comaiDcn 10 r"cd Iha rUJlc. Iprad \he 
maIUIaJ eyenl)' In Ul& ClllUlllU. nile Ul& conlllIJ,cr. and hold II w11h lu rr- ed.e \'C&lID. OD 
lOP of \he fMcI chuIC. lhlln s1owl)' 1111 II so thai \he malCriai noWi 10 a ulI1fonn svam Ihrou.h 
Ihc hopper sv.labl dowo ova- !he CClI\er or Ihc rltnc 1"'0 an Ihc 110'" IhcftCC InlO \he rime 
pans. oHohair of Ihc alnp\" tlcInl coIl-...c1 ID • pan. Undu no drcu_ Ihovcl \he 
lunple IDIO UIC rlma, .... drlllb.. InlO \he rlme &om a small-mouthed CODWIlIlr. Do DOl IIIlow 
Ihc lllaICrlai 10 bulkl up ID or abo.,. \he rlm" oI0\,' U II dou not flow freely d\ruulh Ihc &Iou: 
ohaI<. or ...1_ Ihc rltnc 10 fadUwa.ven flow. 

Conln••nd quanedlll I' a Ilmple procedure uterul w1~ all powdered matcrlllla and with .amplc 
~Iu, ..,1111. Iiom • r.w ........ 10 lC\/CIai hundred poundL Ovcrslz.cd mala1l11. dctIncd .. ,.. 0.6 
millimc,,,.. (nun) (315 in) In dl~m.,,,. should to. remo"ca to.rore qu,,"crin. and he wcl."cd In a 
"_" comal...... (011& fot whlc:h h' empry _Iabl Is known). 

-e 
Prcrcratoly. perform .... collin. and qUancr!nl· opcnl.ion on • floor CO'Vetsd with dean 10 mil 

(mID) plud':' T .... eaR thlll \he ...."'rl... la 1101 conDmiD_d by an~D. OD Iha tIooI' Dr \hat My 
ponIOD I, I!OIIoA lIVou.h cncJu Dr bOles. Sunpl.. Ukcly all'caed by moi-.. 01' drySsI. must be 
baadJecI npIdly, preferably In I conuolled .1IOosphcr&. ancl sulcd In • coDlalra- 10 prevenl funhu 
d>ups dllrtnl tnIUpOrwloa lad 110..... 

1be procedwa rOl CQalD. UId quarla1n.ls IDUIU'IICd ID PlJWe a-:z. 1be fDllowln. peocedw'c 
Ihould he used: 

I. wi ule D1l11eriaJ UId 'hovel II IDIO a Deal cone. 

2. Planen Ihc ex>.... lIy prenlllJ Iha lOp w1~1 l\Inhu m1l<JA&. 

3. Divide the ftac c:ln:ulll pU" \;'10 cqual quaners by euaiu. Dr 1ICnpI01 out two d1U11D1&n ac 
rl.hl III&la. 

4. Discard IWO opposIlD quanen. 

,. n>orvvahl)' mb the two _aialDI qu.ncn. showl IheIII 1_ • co.... and repeat \he quu1UtD& 
ancl dIlCwdlDJ procedural uD1i1 \he _pic I. rWuoi=cllO 0-4 10 1.' It. (I 104 Ib). 

&2 Mol.... AAII)'IIs 

Paved rold _pi.. aen II)' are _ 10 be Ov.A dried be.eaI&K ...acuum IIIICI: bap an uxd 10 
COUICI !he samples. IUWr a pJe hat bccD rocoYCl'&d by dlslCClloD or l1la bal. II I. CIOlDblaaS with 
.It)' __ .....pl _81 _ .Dr aaaJ""L All _ ._p'. lypaI .... 0 .... Ort..:t 10 clclCl'Dll.... 
mol_ conlCnl b&fDrc s1ev1nc. 

7193 Appcndh' E £-) 

Replaced Pages:
 

e June 21, I996
 
--Pt~:..8B~f190 

.Pa!>c 25.9.... 1 (88) 



__

Volume 111 
Chapter 25r-... -! ' 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

o. 

Procedure 

I. HelLl the oven ID apptodm.lCly IIO·C (230"1"). Record oven IeIIlptnlllCe. (See. Fisun 1!.-3.) 

2. Record \he mue. capXlly. and .malleR division or !he scale. 

3. Welah the elllpcy IlI!oorlLlory sample coawnen which will be pl..:cd la \he _ea &0 dcIamInc
 
thel.- We wd,lIL W.11Jl Itl)' lidded conwnetS wllh lIIe UCSI. Re.c:or.s!he w. _I,hl(l). 0-1< acro
 
b&ro~ ellCh weI,hln,.
 

4. WeI.h \he lat>onlory sample(s) III the COIUlner(I). For malCliai. wldl hI,h mol_ cornea.. 
assure dial any aandIllS mo\mlle I. l""luded In !he lobo~ 'lUI\p1e eoawDCr. ReconI IIIc combined
 
_Icht(.). Check ocro bero<e each _labia,:.
 

5. Place ".mple In oven and dry OVernlJhl, Mat.eriaiS compol&d of hydro'e4 mineral. or OtlarU~
 
maLerial s..en as ~oaI and ccnaln lOil. should be dried ror ani)' I.j noun.
 

6. Remov. sample container thMD oven and (al welSh Imme41lLlel)' If uncovered. heinS careful of
 
lb. hoI conlAloer, or (b) place a d,hl·linlna Ud on the conwner ....s leI II cool before -'Shlnl.
 
RllCDfd lIIe combined oample and contaiaer wd,hI(s). CbeCk octO bef~ -.labln,.
 

1. CaleullLle!he molotwe, IS the Inldal welShl orlllc sample aod coatalner. mlIlU. lha ovcn-dried 
wel,hl or Ihe SUflple and container. dlYlded by !he l"'lIai wellhl Of Iha sample alone.. Record die 
vllue. ­

II. Caleulue!he nmple welchllO be \lied 1ft lIIe stll aoalysts. IS I.... ovea-<k'ie.d wei,hl or \he 
nmple and coou.lner. mJnus the wd&hl of IIIc cOftI,I!Mr. R__ vll2__ 

MOISTURE ANALYSI8 
Olte' _ By. _ 

Sampla Na: _ 
Moterlal: _ ~n Tempe,."",.: 

Oall In ~~ 0 '" _ 
00II 

sp~:~mp.. Bal......: ......_ Tlm.OtytnD'n11me,..,.O:==:...::::~~=== 
Cap.elly _ S.mple W.Igh, (allar dlyIng)........, dMalD" _
 Pion. Samp",: 

P.n,
Total S.mpl. W.lght: _ 
(Exd. Container) Dry Sampl.: -----------
NumIMr al Spllle _ MOISTURE CONTENT:

(A) Wet sa...", W\. _ 
Split 8ampla W.lght (balar. drying) _"an .. S.mp'" (9) DIy Sampl. Wl.. ======::::.ee) 0111........ WI. _ 

wit, Sample: _ C" '00 
Pan:~ _ 

A '" MD••tur. 

FJlur& E·3. Eumple moIsture analysi. rorm. 

EMISSION FACTORS 71113 
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Volume III 
Chapter 25-. STATE 0 ANA 
AIR QUALITY CON 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

"\1Ji.-.lIl'I'f1frlark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

E.3 SUI AJ>aI)'ala 

Objecdve 

Sevcn1 .a dun emladon faL"IOn have _n found 10 till cOft'Clawl wllb !he lUI content « 200 
mah) of !he muulal beln. dlslUlt1cd. "The balc procc4ure for silt ClOIlIelll dctcr'IIIJaailon I. 
mechUJcaJ. dry &lavial- For eourca odw:r lhaa paved road&, \he __pie whlo:h _ ovcn-dried 
III determine lDOl&tWC _I I. !hen mechank:all)' aleved. 

P.... paved road &alllpla. !he brooln-lWC(lt panicle. and lhe YCC»um....... daD .... IllllIviduall)' 
wclJhcd on a beam balUICC. "The braam-'-Jll panlelCi _llbed 10 a coDGlau. aDd the vacuum­
awept dUll I. weI.beocI II' lhe bq of the vacuum. whiCh lNcO lido.. &aDIpIc collealon. ~ 
-Ilhiaa lhe .ample 10 calculue 'Illal lUlface dUll 10adlDI 00 !he traveled I combiDe \he broom-
a_pt panlc'- aDd \he vacuumed dUSl. Slich a colnpoollC ..mple II ulUall)' 1 and IDa)' DOl rDquira

c!.' ;~;;ij,~ r:,~:.sf~f:;:J;~~'·tff 5 ,~AJ.~ ~ 
PrOcecI....e U 

I. Select lhe appropri&le 2D-cm (1-;0) d1.....w. !..:m (2.10) deep .ve &lza. Ilecommended U. 

~. 
S. SWldan\ Sat.. &lui are 31. In. No.4. No. 40. No. 100. No. 140. No. 200. aDd a pan. ColllpCRble 
T)'t.. seda &lui can aim be \lied. 'J1Ie No. UI and !he N... 2DO _...-ry. The olh&rs C&A be 
YlII10d If lhe ,.,oaun.Dded lIevu are DOt available. or If blllidup 01' ODe panlculaa II.... durlD, 
IIevIn. IDdI_ \hu ... IDlenDedlaIIl Iieve IhcNld be I~ 

2. OblalD a medlullc:al lI.viD, device. IUch U a v1tv.1ory shaltu or a Rato-T-V- wllllaul \he 
lappID"luncsloa. ' 

3. Oeu \he alevu willi COlnpruscd air andfor. 110ft bNah. AD)I Ina&atallodaed ID'the sieve 
opeaIDp DC adhcdna 10 the slda or !he aleve Ihould be removed. wllhOul handIJa, ...........1' rou,h1)'.
If pGSlible. 

4. ObtaiI'. &<:ale (capadly of U 1_ 1600 JI1llDa til or ].! Ib) and record make. capadly. 
a\Sllllest d1v1s10a. dale or lut caIIbralloa. and llIXW"8C)'. (See PI,un. E.4.) 

!. WcJJJllhe Ileva ancl paD 10 claennIne W'C wdlhts. Check !he u:nJ before every welIhiDC. 
Record !he _1.hlS. 

6. M&r Dealn. \he s1eva I,. cleaeasto. order of s1u. and willi pu a& 1M botlOm. dump dried 
I~ -pie (prefcnbl)'lmmedllll&l)' a1\er molllUnl Ulalys\s) InlO the lOp lIeYL 'Ibe sunplc 
.hould welah ~D - 400 aDd 1600 , (- 0.11 and 3.! Ib). 111\1 __ wDI wry ro, tlDel,. II:xtured 
malerlals. UKI 100 10 JOO • "a)' be suftldeat wt.a lImIP of !he ......ple puRl a No•• 0.36 _) 
lieve. Brush all)' I!IIIl mauna] adher'D, 10 !he lida of die CGDWDCI' iIllO Ihe taP a1cve aDd cover !he 
lop Ide.... willi a lpOdal lid aonnall)' pun:llued w1lb the puL 

7. PI.OIl outed sieve. lalO ilia lD8eIwIlcal a/evla, device aDd aleve for 10 a:aInul&S (min.). 
Remove pan CODlaInlD& mlDUS No. 200 and wdih. RcpAllhe slevIDc al,lo-ml... IDtefYail unlll IIIe 
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Volume 11I 
Chapter 25 -STATE OF NTANA Subject: . and Clark Co. 
AIR QUALITy7'711liTrn1~--__~~..... Air Pollution 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN Control Program 

ill...... ~_ ........ poll ..... 'I'CI~.p (willi dle \lII1IIt wd,tv. ..1a1acd) h Ius 
1llIa 3.01. Do llOlll&.. 1oa&« diu ~ IIliL 

l "'dill adlJlc.. 1IId 111_ lid ~ I/lc 'I'CIjl. Olecl dle taO Woe 1"'7 
wcIl1l1lc. 

t. CoIIIlI lilt 1DllanIlry... PIKe 1Ilc ..... II I ...__11_.....,.. is ...........	 .
 

10. 0IcuIu0 lie JlOIlZII of_las dIIO tht 201_ ""'"" (7$ ~ !limn. 'I1IiI is1Ie.,_ 

I.	 'SIuoIDnl MIIIlOd or ""'1"""1 Cool s...,... f« ANl,.l.·. ~ ..... ~ ASTII s_,~ 
/977.0201]..71....-talI S«lcIJ Far Tadli A1IIJ Mllcrilll, ~ PA, 1m. 

1	 L SII_.. If IIJ... r""idt S/zt Not117Jb 1.104-wl lin;"" ....-k ....... ,..... YOft. 
1971. 

-
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-

QAOP-__ 

.ttllaI." ".. 0 
ND"""",,,20....... 

R."'.-".0 
.:tw.... .,... 

-..~ 

Tt'U.,aIIy Il';Igf1.lrU (CC) and quellty --..r...ce DP4I,.dno ~ .,k:lellne doau.rnenl (OAOP) lI. Wl'1u.", tot U\e tecl'w*lI.... 
~ .. b" en. operadan of tt\e aonlinuoua opae:tty monl\orif'g ...,..tern (COUSJ. "pnwide..... OY.,...,.....,. of uwbe ~

_,al.,." d ••crlJllIGn. IOUtSn. ,,*n~~ ,..q,,~nta. ~ "".Nty QOI'l"-" CIf'l,ec:II. n_.....-v to .~,.. ......,... ....cI 
cmnIinuoua apwalan .-.d ,.~..... d-.. ooIecticn. n.-~~.. not tntended ID ..",1.-:- Uw delailad ~. 

d.rl"_ il'\ &he 00f'I'IPIe1e ..,..&ertw 1ft.,"'''. ~.f.,.nce \D ~ """4Z00 0pMwf0tW ""WMJa/. awpplied by the ~'.ctuNot.i. 
tecommef'\dad '01' oomplate undenlal'\d'ing of apec:ifte; OIMrdon... m""l"'.~. !WId Croublaahoaung f'Wiq",i~~n~•. 

s~ ~bii'".-ad ~IJ"'.h ...... D_n d.r.N1d in ~i. wrinen doc",~nl tI'lat ~U "'P~ \he day~lo-d.yoparwtJon 

01 ..RMA200 .,..,a",. F",l1ha, ct.fln.c' 'tM'lttan p~ur•• 'Of daity....lIty. lTIOf'tthl1". and quart_tty actJvit,i•• • r. r.f.ran~ 

•• pan of thl. doeu""''''1 wU'" .~c .-.p-by·atap ptOOedut•• ."d docum.nt.tion ,.q",I"'~"I. dafinad m the fOllcrA4ng 

proc.dur••: 

Procedure ..200-01 O";ty O~"'1ion"V.riflC.tion
 
ProCMC1l..t'. 4200..o:z Monthry Tr.....,.,.aaam....rC...,.,O PnxwdUN
 
Procedure 42QO..03I Projection L~ R.pl-e-men. 
Prgcedu,.. 4200-04 OlI.n.rty "".u.,... o.n8lity Aloldil PracedU,. end Fonn 

no. AM4200 I•• col'l'\bined op&lc:aI and -'.cuonio -v....m \tie. d.&ecla ....d ",.-.,.r•• tt. optical d.nAty and opacity of at-=k 

g_ ..,...Nion•. T ""'4200 con".ta of "',.. prim_ry .....t'I"'lbM•• Th. ".,..-.itt.,hec.tver (lran"'lver) 1e 'oc.led on on• -
• id. of ,"••t-ek ttl. twlrO ...ftector I. too_teo' on &tI. oppo-.lt. 1Iid_ or th••Iad!:. The ,,_,,~Iv.r Irena"""- tt. 
me"""""'" li1llf'_ tf'vOuQf"I ajuneb't to. c:onsrol ","It. Th. ".-.acef'ver...,a,..tro ,.nec&o, Cll:M"'bin. to proY9de lI'\e "...-..r"'MI 

w~ tor""", InIO e. fD"\O'd ......vt(LS710). n. LS7,o wmultaneou..." provid•• -'" iN:iic_tlon of doubl.-PaM; opkal ct.".,tty 
and ~1IC'ty oor"F'8ded for atlK:k..k.it CllPndiUon•. Flgvre' Ill"."..... the arrangement of Itle tour major c:omponenla rtf \1'1. 
Ir...~-..o"...'*r..,....m •• mount.d on a typic:.. at-.::k. 
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QollOl'·RAN200 
llewl.,on -.. fI 

No"""",~. fH.l_w..... ~.fJ 

Jun. __ f". 
"-.... 

~.Q aEN5JtIIL SYSTEM /H5PECnON .nd MAlfllTENANCE 

n. ~V -*'t\ ca.Mn.. b.-Me:. ~m c:h..ck....d ".".;n....,.-..e- 8Ctfo."ItI•• ."., .,.. not ~nt~r.C'. bul ~ .". 

."... tnari1Dt1nG ~ C~."'" ,.,,-*-.~ and CIOnIrol unit) lor Ihei opaeiry monitoring -r....",. AlChOUgh 8-=1'\ 

campon."t functkN'I i. crtDeel. the aper8tig.n of ... ClOl'T'IpOnanla COI'nbl~ into. truly v.aidal*:f 'Y8Ie".. i. t~"""'-d klo .n.....'. 

aot:Iepl.abillry of the ClQl'\tJnuou. opeclry ft'IO"i1oring eyalaln (COMS). 

Daily (W••kday) in..-etio". of Ih. RM"'200 .,..1."" by • Q",.lif.ect ir1alrum.n' l.chniciWl. ,. p.ratnOlolnt in the MilQeptable 
o".,.1ior'l WId d.... ClIQo.ctJon -.:.I:i"""'.,, Deity (W••kd...,) ..,_I.m in,.grlry checks ••-';_1 in minlrnizlng ayslam down tim. and 

pro"';da WI evenu. 0' d.c:ra_d ktna I."" maint."al"lClI tllqui,• .,...I"l\. 

All 'n.,.cLion. th.' ar. d.tined in th... ,ou~n. m.int.n."~ pl'Q(;adu"'. win be re-cord.d in the ayalal't'\a ~ DOell.. tn. 
fOIlO'MnQ aec1,loon pr'O'\'ld.... on.' becllgraund 0' .". g.".'. pl'oc:.dur•• u-.al ... foJlo_d in the daily (_••~d.,,) i"rop.cIS'Of'I 

raubn.& no. OUALlTY c.ovn:D. GUtOtEUN~PROCEDURE Daily ~ V.,,'IIc.e;on (Pro••~"'''' 42tHJ-Df) I. provided 

in Appandla A of tv. Q.A.OP Ivr ,..f.rene. 1rl c:onducUn"" 0... d-tv irl.pecUOf"l ec£fvilf••. 

.L1.f 

To IkJPpolt tn. quMity 01 da\.a a-".,..IN b)' u... COMS. uro and ap.n (ZIS) ch.ek. 'lM1I b. QOnch.lc,.o once per day (.""e,." 

..."ty ...... I"o.n). ~~.,d-=:U 'lM11 be oondUCl.cf u.Iing .. ~tro-opli~ i"neU'1od (EO>, Th. Z!S will be ....1omII"-d 

to pn:NId. ~~ ecIIon. The""'-' of .,. ".....-oenl IW'O .nd ~an v.lu-.s w'n b. r.vi.'IilI'M by the AS....RCO An.sn...,...-,t 

1adYl~. Wz~a<\ v..... eae.eo .. 3.0 pere»nt celibr.bon d'I'lif\, c.alibr.ion proC.dur•• WtdJCK oorTeCthfoe ~n will lak. 

pI.eoe 1.0 m.1.,. drift ~'" ct'1l.ri •. 

Inch.td.d in ttl.)g~ ...... m.in"'nlJnce Kt,jyjlJ... plann.cll-.rMI unp""n.d, a<\y .yal.," modific.tion., CC1n....rn.b1. "'.... 

• -=tranic c:twe:k.a (rf'\WtUAII Z.n:w'apan chM:kS) "'al .ffect 11'1. digital de.a. ett.arIgea or .n"'•• in the LS7 '0 ,..,.,,'" ."al.rna, and 

c.alibte~nlz.roIaOW\v.1u•• ob..rved .ruMg u-. peal: 2 .. hour period. 

A •• compan."t 01 t,hia W\t.peCtio". ,..."..... of d.l. 10 4.I.nnin. ra-.onabl.n... i••JIllr.rnety ;rnpot1."l eon"""alion of 

nt'DIap.,.. ~~ ..-.d pN at"Id pa&l ,.~ v...... (i.•. opecily l.v.l. prior to Mel _It... "". caliJ:w.Lion crde.) to c:onflot'n\ d.\.a 

lIa:.pl.lbiliry ia IWq\Iired. lvay anom_h••• changa:e, or oen.,,, ob..rv.tion. ara enl.rad in th. -r".m kJg book. 
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 ~,_ ..•5 and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

"''''__ 0 - ­_:N,f'"
,..",_~.o,JuIt., ..... 

,..". . 
$ta..... ~"of the ..,elem. _ ptOV'Ide" by ... LS7,O eII"nl cbpI.,-... "'-.0, ~.-.. -"CI ~ in .,.... d~ foi8i-.
$.,...,.. w-iioa\Qr 19t\18 .nd \.ED diapl,.., on .... OIIf'trd PIll'* In W.n»'Y'RQ PGtan.... protllwn&.. 

C1.~I"'_~_1~AIl.UItl! __ 10".",_.,., ......__ ,.ut'la de_. K.,.I__... 

urw;I.r" OIACJHD8nC h.""'. end FAULT ~_ingoJ "'.lS710 1CIOMr'OI1oIni& lhal ,...i. IID.-peci.fk: W\eInJ,..", ' . 
(requlnrtg ........... __"Ion .,.. ~bIe~I~"Q 1ftGIude: 

• RAM (R__".""",,) • 110" (Reed Only .....-r) 
• Til.... (Tinw Chip) • PIC (Petlpne,... In..nupl Canlro&lel) 
.. WDOd CW.~"DQ~ ,........) .. AGe TRAN. (AyWt G.... Control F.uat WI T'''-'Yetl 
.. DAC l~,,\aI to Analog COrt"."er F.-i'1Jfe) · "0 \Ou".,.. o-lce E"o.,• eel''' IF....... EPRO.. cI=llty) ...... Rep' co", 01 To..ranCle RIIf Sire.)
 

It wrt 01 .... di~ ,"'ca .... inak:.-.et 'I'Dm I.h;"IM""" lil.'- th. ot>W.'OI "",a' ,..f., 10 \he Sf."..,.. O",""i"~ Pl'Ocatif,J". 

lot 1/1. /f1rl4lOOllS71D end ClOINepGndinlll m.anuf.-c:~'" ,.",..,u" lor epeclfc &ro",bl.ahoo~.. .,4 compon_n' r• .,I~,.,..nl 

pro4:KUI••. 

Addidon. 0 ...., 1ndiceIG,.. lnellhe u.., mutli .. ~ thti vi....... ~ d... 'Iltlill'l Cellbr"::an ...."". ~lputaof at..
-.
 at.,. 0'
 
LS110. Alf'IOUgn woel CIIII ..... IrII:IGM:ww. do rQt. ~...,. "'.'.m ptO~. II I. irnpc.n..wtt ."., "". d1.apIay ntk:.etion• 
• re ld..,Ufiect .nd "ncMll"ak)oCl. Tl'ley incIuCl.; 

• CAUB STNlTEC ( " _ Col Ch_ ....tIon "_1
• CAUB IN PFlOG ( __lion "I'do) 
• CAL PURGE lAPPe_ uvlty _g;ng 01 _ .. g_.) 
• ZERO CAL1_ doring ZERO --.0'_.a- C\I'do) 
• SPAN CAL (Appe dYMg SPAll ,..,-. 0' _bt.~on C\I'do)
• TE..P CHECK (Appe... _ ....... -..pt.....__Wng vel'" d_1
 

• AM a.lA~UAL CAppe•• "''''~".Swlld1 irt ,J.-Ba.....1 "'8",,11) 
• CONTIH ZERO CContinuo". z..., p en..,_ In E-o he.aI"V) 
• COf'fTIN SPAN (CDntinuou. S,., p .".cet .,.N<lll"I E-o M.ainV) 
• ZE"O eRRO" CAp"__ 1f Z.D Jot op.oty ••n. OLllald•••""} 
• &pAN EAAOA (Appe.... when aplll\ '1111. Ofo,IlaiCl. a 3'" of vIII.....ntered in SPAN OP) 
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Chapter 25 -STATE OF MONT.;~,\-__ Subject: Lewis and L:Jl~~~ 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

o lution 
Control Program 

QAO"'-RMUOO 
R.trl.1on No. 0 

Ha.".ntIH,20. t ••• 
R.tI'-IoIt t.O
.-..,".•. ,... 

P••• 7 

MonINy in~ end d • ."ln" of e- ......,..-otnel.,. OJll""=-' """eoe. bt • Q.......ad Ina&ru"..n1 IaChnfcian... to be 
cor.duclM ....... addlJon,_ .at¥1'ty to ",. no",* d-'Y ~kd..,.)'In~oonduc.-d try e- ail•••chn/cll_n. MotIltlty 

~..-.G~ n aon~ OpWIItien and ~ ...~ mair'\wn.-w:.. The fI'IOnthty acav,••• .,.. d~ 

prirNt'ty ~'"'*'~ ttYI.am optic&. AI fTQnd'lty inapectionl ."., .,. oonducted -MIl be NC:oOfGaod in • 1tY'~ t~ 

book. 

Tr.. OUAUTY CONTROL GUIOEUNE PROCE.DuRE. MOI"tlN, eJ.Wling (1"rYH:adll" tlZOD-OZj i. the pr\n'lety ~.lld.lln. uaed 
In 8le lnepM:lton ~ 'The ~u... q,,"ty --.....,.,.. 0'-'.'"9 proc""", (OAOP-.) ..... p~id.d In Appandl& A of the 

c1ocuma"'l. F« diagnaacic pr"OC*1ur•• ....., 0"'" ltO~l.Iltn. mAinlen*""Oe .cl:tY'ti•• bevond Ihe lOOP- of a-.... q .... aM)' 

'''l.If.nca opa,..u",,, proc.edl.WN. Ihe t.c::f'l"'ici~ ",""a\ r.t.,. to uo.. JTl~l.Ifactu,., manu". 

1It.1•••• t.ne fout quic.....,..... I.te:hea th., IeCut'8 Ih8 tl"8n8c;ehoet to lhe probe essetTlbty and
 
"""g the tran..;"'r to It.- aide l:ll"l iLa hing.a.
 

1. 

2.	 e:::a.-. h 0ipk:aI anfacl. 01 e- tr'anaceNat C8t.'ully ""Uta one 01 the opCieal clOthl euppUad ..-tv. 
..mIIIIn..n.... kJl tooa'" n o. ..~ l.rIil A.....c:u'. U. Ww1-.ceI~,.unit wi.... U"t.e 10Yf ­
18~. wtl~ cf.anlng ie oompt.l•. 

3.	 ~ .. tNr:* ap.rture pl." 'ram the fwll.I'b-fo."-e&ol' by ~j"'ng out Ihe Uvwe acre....curing 
k TN. win enow 10' gomplela d.e.ninV 01 &tI. ,..tn::J...r.nector unlL C .......ty 1;:1• ." th••ur1.ctl of 
Ill. ,.~-.::torw41t'l. de.n dry opoc-l cloth. 

CAUTION: 00 N:)T ..... ~ on 0. ..,. or .,." ~ ""...,.,... during c1."'''g .lIU»pt '0' D-t. I.n. do"" 
auppli.d '" U'l. malnten..-.c. tiL 

I 
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• Chapter 25 

Subject: Lewis and Clark 
o utlon 

Control Program 

__ 0 

-~­
lifo........... " ...
"",'_f.O

.,Jv,.. I. f.H 
h ••• 

4.	 ~_;"p1_. ~_"""er-_.'*"PIO...._ ...........__ ..
1.­
5.	 c..... .,., _' moun'ftiI boIw •• Ihe prDbeIft.... iftWf.... 1MCW'e. 

NOTE:	 it Ihe boIw ...-d nutJI .... f-. .... tr"ecetver aN 1Qo.ea, Ihe "' fverlp".. rrwy rwQ\IIN 
~. (__ .,. Pr\)be Rapl.."..". ~UN In .... menu'-'Ot' nl in.~n.). H~.r. 

tI lJ'l. bDI.. GWi be ~1IIned wiU'Q,,1 Gh~ .. P"~ • .t_bbIwd .aignment. ftC) ed'uwne.nt ls 
--.y. 
•.	 0\edI .... ~,~ on top 01 Itt. trWl_iver. Th. e-nl., apot of V\. de-.ic:c::..,t CoIIfMtII. 

-.hauId be blue. If it 1lI not. rwpl.,. """. dtlaJoc.nl ~Clve. 

2.;r	 Pre}....,. ump IhpJ.ce....1'I1 

Under nonNIf ope''''. ~\iona. ~. projer;:t;an Iwnp aho"ld 1••1 in ••c... 01 20.000 hour.. 11th. lernp ,~I. (I .•. need_ to 

• 
be 'et:llececl). L.AM~ .... be di,epl.,ed on "". 'ron\ p..... Q'lhe l,S710. Appendi. A oon...... \he proc-dU'" 'or OUAUTY 

CONTROL. GUIQEUNE PROCEOURE ~IO/.aJon Lwnp Replacen-rrt (I'roc.du,.. 42000-0"3) . 

~~ 01 CXJMS. by • CI\ol_HiMf ~t I.."no.". are to be aonduet-d _ • prim.wy -=lhrity to enaur. 
I'\e oan ~ 01 COMB .-td IIlOntirm \he operetlon., -wbl_ of kAIy lIY...... oomponenla and ... cnrectad priInarIty 

III .,.,.. .... ~ ......,., WI" relrcHwtleolot. AI ...,........"".. mein'-n."ae and In~oIIon ac~Ii•• will 

b. p,..ce4ecl by th. d.-Dy ( kd8)") 8)"."'" cIWCka. Th............nulll i".pMllitoft. wi••".' in ~tin...-.dl oper.1Ion of .".
 
COUS W'Ct .... prim.., CIOmpor.-.'l\ JMItforrn~. AJI ..mi.-ennu" '"~•• '9lilOfClM In ItMl ~nw 10111 book. 

",....,..,.,.... of ftel'Dllir-. rrwinlat'l.-wa '-OCOli.w ...MSed Ia ......,.. GO"UnlJ-.I \nNbI• ...fr•• oper.lian la fallow.d far 8eI'I'II....nnlJ.. 

",a,inten.-.c.• 

• In.peel ......_ ....r de-.k::lc:...1cwtrid'"' (,:.l1l"i No. 'eooc::»os31' 
• 'n~ cMeioMnl C8PMa'•• '" \h. J-Iilo- ... riller ,p." Mo. 801110305) 

, II .... tI'.etl_"'-.~t cer1ricfge req"j,... repl........nl more freq".nUy. \h. Ina&n.lrnent .., ..,......, rrwy reQui,.. more 

u."""V" cl<y;"lI­

"'OTe:: Th........eeIY.r int.m. optica .....-ct 'rgm u-.• .-cUVnlc:a 10 p"vent opetcal ..,t.,.,.,.don
 
dut'tnG c:::nediout. ...,-.Acin-... or c.ibr.tion. r.f.r ~ \he R""42DQ lnstn.ftwnw&ion w....... if intern. oplica
 
"...,Wna"Ce • required. 
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QAOP'-2tH1 
""'alOIt Na. G 

NO......".,..,..~ ..... 
1fMItI.lon f,G 

Jun••• "f'"".(1- • 
~.fI OUAUTY CO,,"RO&.. 

",. kJIIooMnlii NdIon ~ .. QlW1WIIf ~ta 1M qU.lIty ~l0' .... moniloring.-y8*" ror drif\. predaJon 
..,d .-e:tClLIf-ey. The bu. of 1t'18 ","Ity • ..".....,. ..-.quI~ta.,.dartvH frotn CCCFAOO ApptNwII.... P$1 .~~ 

and Sp.ofJc~ Proc-_dUfWa Iw' ee-tinlJoua OpatJfy J.lr:"nJfolintJ Sywt.,. .. sr.~SCXM'C"e.... 

The ganat.' purpo.. of "'* pl'Oc.du,... applife4 und.r etl... quality eonllrOl guJde;lln•• I. let d •••rmina ""a anaevvanaac of 
....tt ClCIiI".-d fOC) .... qu.ay............,. (QA) ~.-.d"quatity 0' Lha data CDII.cteclI by "'* COM. Lhal.,. in plaee. 
In ..,~ticnof .... Conlnuoua ep..ty Moni\orinQ $yalem (COMa) " ~d be emph••i&ed e'\. the COMS I. the anlitw end 

101.1 CIOmpona", 8,.a'arn r~uit~ tor dalemwnalic;!n 01 otJ-oty ~ .,.,a atedl Of due:t. 

n. or9Al"'a.aan.. ~t~ra It'la b.-r: ~,.,."t.a for daaig".tinlil ind"""ctl"lala 'nlO • oa~r."'.n"v. quality conltol 

~ N"Uctur•. To opti.miLa .,.,a ClOl'llinUOlJa opa,aLion ~d~ impl.,...nlation of""a ql.lality oonlrol (OC) ptoc:edur••, Iii. 

Irnpo".nt thai .. pf"CIgram a""'ctu,. ~ organiEati.on be mai"tai"_ 10 .upport U"\a mOniLoring and ,..pol"dng obiae1:ht••. 
0.la08Uon 01 -.,Lhority ...-.d 'aaponllibility .mung "'e indiWdu.., In¥Otv'.a In \he progr.m •• ~...ry for tnam\enal"tC\le of • 

c;Udfy proO'.m. T~.....n.~ 0' Oper.tion•• wUh ppor1 'n::w'n all. pel"'lllllll'W"all. should be ahl. 10 ~dr. __ moa' oparatlon. 

rn~t) proel.rn.a Or ...ciI1..,.. ~I.tna ""AI m-v ect ttl. dal., Illhouk:l be .ar.-....cI It\aL "". rundamental aou~ ...,d 

JocI.I. r:1t h ~ty~ practiaM .. meintane<:l wt1h perwonn.1 in II"e fteld, FIQIJIe 2 provtd•• a V-n.... organil.atiQn-,
 

.tr\.let\lra. ­
n- W."..... of 0pwM0na ie ~ fDf' ... ~I 0' Ch. d.., 10 d8')' tn."""""'''1 operatio"•. periodic tM'tew 0' I:h_ dat. 
recx:rd.. ¥e11f',c.aon of d.La eocept.biIity. dau. validation• .-.d r.pot1inQ. Th. lnatrvnanl Ted1f\iciMa p,o.nde d.., k) d-V 

suppor1 of CO-"S opwaUon. p~ mainl.n~ 81Uppa.t1.. .-.d repor1 "'Y .,.•••", or d.u. prDbl~ k3 ""'."epl' of 

Operatic"... Technic:ia". ellO 81Uppott f'CIuli". d.u. r.aycUon and waiidalOon. 
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-ark Co. 

QAOl"'-200 
If.wI.,OIt No. tJ 

JtIg.,.""..,.ZO. f"• 

• """"" 1.(1
Jun...P."f•••• .,f 

wtI.... eoc:uracy ahadr.... ~rfOf'T1'lllCf... __..m.nl i. prDwided on It-. .,,&., ~&am ,-..pon... T..... i. not ~nt 

~ DUt ~ ..~. d.... KqI.I"'1an" ..s tIrwI daY CUtput _ • whole. Th. eccuracy of She COUS I. b-....d upon 

-..:h in~~~g lOge.... 10 c:Iwtwe ~ d-..Iwd. .. ,...,.--nlatlv•• K.". on. compon.,,1 0' .. ~.a-n 

i.....-.eut... }l ..m ~...... ."ljra COMa ,.~ till M In.....,.... Tt-.,..'ore, tho. qu"ify Clhecka ..........,ed 10 
~ GI:WIfItm .... ~.t8~ 0' .... .,..18"', "04 en 5n4lYiclu. CDmponenL tn ge........ d'Ml k• ., QAJOC pr"OOa<I~. 

indud_; 

• ........m-nl 0' V1e Ouellfy 0' .... Da..
 
• on", o.tem*lation .-.d CorTed.ion
· 0...""""" At::rc:ur*t::'t P.rtonnanor. Aud~la 

C.ta 'rom &he RMo4200 Q",ac-Ity moni\Or wi. M COnKt" In 6- mil"l\l" I"Clling CS_La blodla. Tf'le $lix trW'Iule data bloc k, a will be 

oompn.ecl o' .. minimum 01 iour vaHd 0". minute ....,.r..... ..,.11.1••. Tha on. mi"ut. valu•• WlIlIiII be held •• InCerrne<llata daL8 

poin~ unliil _.ch 8 minu" bk>c.k •• ,..ootded. "Th. Of'- ","ute d.'. _iii nof be rwcorded. 

A' ..~Ioftof ~ qu"'" 01 rn::.-.itoring (.....!hin 45 dey.), ASARCO 11 Mlbmit .. qu.".rtr ,epol1 of ..II AKe-ae e""""on. 
Pel1OC1e ot • .u:.... emlaaiana W'iU M CSeline<ll _ It\e emtNiDnaln ...e. C). 20'" opacify••a d.I.,.,.,....ned b')" U'!. COMS on. 

roling e4il1 minLfte; b.... Eec:h Q~artetty ,.por1 will ClDI'Itai... &he tono-ing: 

Tt'Ie "'egnlt.lde 0' ....... "'aeion. ~ the beogiPlnino .-ad .ndlng dal. and &oi1'Nl of the period ­0' ••ce...m1aaion.. . 

sp.:itc ~ 01 aech periocl 01 .ace.. ami_ON ....1~ dt.ll'fng a1.at'Cup, .....utdoWll
 
.ndlo,. ",_lI'uncdona. ~ th. ~.. 01
Ttlli• ...,.'l".-o i~ud. the CIIOn'.cai"• .ction I..-...n '-0
 
....c.aa .lTlI.....c.n•.
 

D.I••nd lime G.ntifying lime ~"'od. When .,.,. COMS .a. inop...ttve dua 10 r.p.if',
 
c.r1br.c.Ion. or meinl.....nc;••
 

"no -..oee.. MT1Iaaiona h..,. M." ~ed••nd/or U"Ie COJIIIS " •• bee" exu'nplet.ty o~.,..tionaJ
 
wilhDul rrt raQ4"llred r.pan or .cfjuMmenla durlng It-. qu..... r. ttla,..pon e)\.11 pro",ida • eud"l _
 
.tet.ment.
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~of"" ... c:cus,...	 __~ .... be Npore.d ...~g u,. 'ollOwinG caIc:IuIetion; 

c 1 _ ho&Hw 01 COAlS ....... .,.., 9V!!!"" J. 100
 
~ e;,...... .-wt_ fIv#IftI .,Mt.,. 

Tlw ~Iagel of tinw .... cows ~"-d QQmI)Ii~~ be ,.ponM ""eing "'- Iohow'ng 
equalian: 

( 1 _ '01.' hounI 01 .~ !fNCI!y IfLIrinq ~ e-rlo;J ) 6 10a 
tote' hoI.trs 0/ CONS .~bility during ~g period 

All dala ooJlac:ted .nan be m."....n.d in .. m. at ltl. ~ARCO E"'Jirc"menlal oftiC4 Tr°'. d.,. ,u• ."en oanlain: all 

~~,."..,..ta~ '"""" ... COMl5i; ... ~ ....Ilg I'T-.-...menla; ell COWS perfononanC8 ...,.,..,a.-on..; .1 COMS 

"'a.nta",anc;a, _1""'.\10"•. ,.,,,.ra and ."diw. The dew ...d -..ooi.\ecI doOl"lm.,nc.lion oM. be rMn\ainM on-..._ JQI • 
tNnimUln of (~ YOW'" _pt_ ~"on at v-.. r'"Gn.toring. 

ASARCO .. "-a dala ~~ ••c......... ulibration dri" penoda. ... -"1 ,.,"olilpan ••e ••d. _ 3.0 pW'Oenl ....tw.lion 

drift .... deC. ....... be II~"", ., drift ••.-.de to~ ~..... applic;able drift eland.", (01' 12-'), Ihi. ia oonakI.r-eod ~ ·we. of 

Ol)n"""~. If an oul4f40"~oondldOft _a&8. ODI'f"eCG~ acdo" "..,•• be ,.-." Imr",ecll••'Y or data lnv""'aGon ... 
~ \onII drtft aanfDrm..-- ('IiI1tW\ ~ 1N) t\aa baert lNiL Th. dala COn.clecll during Ih" -non-oanSorma....- c.rvtO' be 

.....d •• ·v.lld- d.'..... ~O oom.pti~ IN' be oounted .. ...,.ilabl. ho"rs 10 ....... d... ~ry r..... The-non­
COn'onnance- pa.riod i. d.1InecI .. the lime Lmmedi...ty Pf'OClIIMClIi"9 g,_ f'W'CIOfd.a O'-lt.-of-e:ro"trv' drift I'WCIIl:N'GI end d ... ~ not 
~ ...,. the ~ hU....,. vwtfteCI to ~c .tow.bl. CDI_~.. Adjua~nlawill'l po.c ~riftce&ion 0' .... and .two 
ch.ck. or ...,...."" ......la .. aac.pl.bl. OOlTWetIY. ".......rw... 

1.	 Z.ro Dr $pen level drirta ••c..d ./. 5 ... 0' ,,,11 Kale (F$) {2 Lim.. Ihe .pplic.llbl. 
atand...d) 'Of' a period 0' ..,. conMCU«Noe d.~L 

2.	 The Z.ro 01' Sp." drib ••c:eed ./. 12'" of lull Kal. CFS) (4 "me......pplic.b1e 4';" 
apeciflcaliol"l) during .,,~ on. ~rlod IJ'\e COMS ia "oul 0' conn!." 

__II 
QA~:roo 

No_H, ••••_'.11--, .... 
~•• f2 
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QAOP·RM421JO 
11..".,_,*,-"

No,,_:ro. UN 
11._'.11 
JIM. I\, ,.,. 

P.p" 

" 1M RMl200 COWS ia "'" _aling lor • period gre..... lh.. 2. ho<n. MARCO ""ell manl,." vIalble emiuiona '""" fII. 
'""_.....__--. _ dIIy (d\.cInv·d~-l......g • __ wl<JtlIoo.rriNione ob_r wf'lo ....11 porlamI 

Yillit:lle IllT'isIIiona ot.-v.-cn. .-lCI1"eCCf'd .... ,...".,., n.e.. ODM,......tiorI. &heR be c:ondueted in acocraWM;::. With 4IJCFR P.rf 
50, AppeMiz" _ g. 

The FIM.200 oyo-. ""libr.1Ion [zoro."d _> 1iI0Illd nol ~ required 10 be adjuII.d on. doily (2. "our) bnil. Z.",_ 
Span procedu,.. or fIOtI"8C:.... action rft,tll ~ ·walualecS- it the drift is found to be outside :t: 3.0'% ~ibr.tion drift. 

Ra~ is raquirwd W'lWn the apt.", ourput lOt Zen;J (b.....rin.) or ap., (uptcele c:.a1ibr..Uon) .~0Hd the aOUI 01 control 

limn•. 

" an ou\-of....ggnrd oondlbon .lU.~ (e. defined ebove) c:orr-edv. -=tion mu.' be t8ket\ irn'neeriell!lty Of" d.-t. lnvali.,.r;on W'tll 

0CInw.u8 unlil drift oonkN'm&nrce has been ITiIIL r .... deta collectad dunng U"Ii.- ·"on-conlormat1C8· cannot be uaed •• ·Y.ltd­
d .... b' IWpOttIng ll:Io'r~..~ or b. G:lIl.Inted .. ~.111b1. oper.cion. hours.. The ·non<lOnlan'rl~·pwiod i. defll"led .. Ihe 
tim. Inmodlotely proaooding lho 1'OOll_ out...,-e:ontrol _ .....nl and d.ra ia nof _pled unlll 8d'/Ullmonlll h... bot.n ­
.,.rtfted m c:antnn.,...-n~. 'nlam'" .cjjuerrnent& 'W'ith post vertficetion or e-o -.::tan .nd zero checks or .y.tem -..dig 

In _1111>/0 -We me........ 

3.4 o..al1orfy Ho"In' Den.lty Alld/l Pro••fI",.. 
The PUfPOM oJ D'\e qUlf1erty neutr.1 den&ity f....r audit Is to d.tnQI\I,Q'el. OPerel)onai sl.tu. of tI'l_ Iystem and pl'tJ'Yide • 

perfo""..-.e:- .v"uUon of the oonlinuou. op.oty monitorinV system (ooMS). The ltUdila win De conduct.d fORcwrw(ng the 
~ _ in 4OCRF60 "'-'di>. S. P SpacifocaDon , lor Continuoul OpKity MMloring SYII.m, ICOt.lS). 

Tho ~T'fCONTROl. GUICEUNE PRrX;EOORE CluOtfetfy NO<JIrol DeI1lIly Au<f~ Proc.d"ro and Fonn {P'oeed"re .20~ 

04J. provided in Appendia. A disc:u.... tI'l. procedu". rwquVed in conduct1ng tI'l_ qua1erty ..udiL 
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Th. lollowlng cM:&lIelion.... UMd In ... ~1ioI'I and ...- 01 'Y -""Y _ _ ...._ In 
.....j\;on.lCli~'._1l0Eql-.;........-cIfI_IS 'MlU_"2).-__1 

(SKU"" •.3 ~"" ,.3). Md _(S_,U-"""" '..s). 

C.otnb·"" Err IE) • ,..t • ICCI -. .nth c ....." 01 oingI. (dIet d......I (lbOQlute vllu<l)
 

1...8111 5 leal run. (z.776)
 

Slendwd OeYl.\loft 01 lingle iii'" dota lit
 

number of leal """. 

_ ~15.IU can.g-. &ldiI wli be -.led on .. -'" Pr_....1OOO-o-t pnMcl.. \he tield to",," 

thll •• -.pJeIlOd during 0""" qu_rty vlrific;11ion. 
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1. OPE~TrONA~ VERIFICATION; Porf""" IIwI '_ng: 

• 
RKotd the Opecity R.~ing... indalad on &he LS710. blfor• .,y othet ~et:kl 1Ir. performed in tIw 
logbook. 

b.	 U.ing Iho ~S710 Hoeding end Subhe-.:ll"g bulIon.lor ... opp""priote J box. ..Ieel EJO eal ..d VEZ _ VES, 
,.~. Raconllhel.1l zo'" end 'POll v_Indi..1ed on ".. ~S710 p_;" 1M I0Il-. Vorily"'" valuo• 
... vftlhin 5% of the cunwnt v...... .-.d rw:ard on cUlt. ah..t 

c.	 Ro1um 1110 oy..om 10 --'lonal OllItuL 

d.	 _ b ep.eity R_1Io _ ~ on 11>0 ~710 . .no, Iho system ha _n ....- ID apo,8tianal 
in Iho Io;tlao~. 

2. DIAGNOSTIC FAULTS
 

Varify "'at tho LS7'0 is clo.. 01 .. loull ;"dieo"'" _ rnMO o"lry in log boolt to verify opolOlio"el.
 

3. SYSTEM CONDITION 

o.	 Provldo 0 vi..,. cMcl\ of ... "'..._or...._r aavor Ii appllaoblol. ma""tin; bolt•• J-oo.. LS7tO 
01»'0011. c:ablel. and _ purp" Conr.!f'm lh.r Ihue ylau. c:hedc.a we,. c::ompIeted on 1J'\e d.a form. 

Correet.lve Action 

•
 

STATE OF MONTfil'C.~ 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

QUAUTY CONTROL OUIOEUIE 
RM4:Z00 VI.,SLE E....IONS AllALVZI!R	 PROCt!DURe 431~1 
Dolly (Weokday) OpeNlloMi11_0..	 "-10111 

P\orpoeo 

Thio pn>mcIln io.-d 10 -iIr b ~ io ~a>ndy in ...pcx1ing. n-~.... iII'Pie& '" the 1UM200 Viaillle 
En'iul..... Ivootyz_ .... !ho __~11._~."". 
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STATE F MONTANA 
AIR QUALIT 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Subject: 
-

QUAlITY ceNTRO\. OUIOEUNE 
A_ VlBIBLE EIlIAIONS AHAI..VZEAS PROCEDURE 420004l2 
110"1111)' Ounlna _ Ve<1n.oIlo" Proc.d..... Pog.' 011 

T'Na ptJl:IIduw. u.cI fI'I:lI'II'Iy b verity the equipnwnl ia oper.ling c:ornc;tty. In•• d'M oplScs .,. d • ." WAd that the ,..~ 

'.....,.... _In do_lmlla. 

SoI.ty _.lIlIono 

CIoan, lOtI. Il-l1.trOO clottl 
RM~200 Vi.... EtriuJona An.yr.' Ina.rr..c60" Man". 

ApprcJtimately 30 minula&. 

" A.f.twI1Ce V.rtftcaDon..a Document.lion,I -.•. Per10nn proceduni 42OQ-.O'\, Operation. V.ri"cation and document r.adil\gs 

c. Put U'!_ LS710 into the nOl'TlWl operating mod. by &electing PANEL 
INCREMENT I<lOFF. 

wbheadlng REF and pre" 

2. Cloo,>ing _ Oplioo CMc:k 

.. R.I.... Ihe six letches tha.t MCUt8 the "'.ensce;"'.r 10 the probe n.sembly and swing ana 
~N.r aD Ihe wde on II.S hinges. 

b. Verify \he' alf optfc.al IUrfKe& of the tranaoeiYer .,.. clean and tlee of debris by deaning the 
outllid. at Ihe lt~.acaHer I.". with • d • .". dry Ie"a doth. 

c. Swtllg the vanKl8;"w badt lnla po~tion. Chedt that the ltanllCeiv.r ia property aligned on the 
.lignrnent pi". oppo~t. the hinged aid•. Sea.rr. ttl. aix letches. 
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•	 
P.rio"" p-.du'n 42<n-01 _ 4200-02. 

2.	 PI_!ha L.S710oul 01_ by Miadinghaadr\S E.'O. IUbh..dinS CALIB .nd _ CONTIN Ii" J-Bo~ 2)10 OUT. 

3. 

4.	 Opan !ha Ir'InKelvII' _.!ha, _II' n noI.... I/la I."""......."nl 11>. tran_' 10 Ill. PIObe. Di_n"_IM
 
IU'l/G w n IlMI ~ "",,""'Iot locIIlad beloW Itl. lana. UIIIM Iran""""" oft 1M IW>ga pins and pl.,. 
Il en Inellt-*.. 

Chapter 25 . ­

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

QUAUTY CONTROL. OUIOEUIlE 
RlU200 VISIBLE E O... ANALYlERS PROCEDURE CZllO-4J
••m1.,."u.I ...'n ""••nd ....pec:tlon Peg.'''' 
Pu""",. 

Thio"'-"'__ '"__~ n NpecllQn ...... RMoI\200~. Thla pr-.n....., be pertormecI 

'more frequenllY. Kn_. 

9I16'_.nd­ 112" opan .nd _ell
 
1"".1_ dc>1/l 0' Ians wlpea PIO- g1cwe.
....p __., (opllclnlll) 

8.	 R••lot'a Ih. L5710 10 1M n........ _,.UnS_.
 

9.	 R_ Ihi. QClMIie. in .". 10; book. 

, In_' d..loc,...' .""...Iea'" ... J·Box iii' r~,., 

Tni. p_u,. 00C\.n ., 11>. ti_ 01 a1lem.ijnv ",,_Fly p....-lu,•• and may be pert'onned e' ... _ time '" _ 
..'endad .,..lam downtime and loll d."'. 
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AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

OUAUT'Y COKTROL laIIDEUHE 
IUW2DO V1SIB~ E..SSIOHS AHAL'fZI!RS P~DUIlE .20D-4. 
o...n.rty Helllnl D-nolcv Flllar V.r1tIc:atlan P••• l a'2 

Quort.~y noulral denoiIy llllw ...<lilo ... aonduc:led in ord..... moo' USEPA roqui..rnonta. Tha audle (~Iion) .h,<> 
,,",vid.. ., indico1lcn ct Iho """"'OC)' a' tho opocity _ ..._nlo /Md. by II>. RM.200. 

1_ odjUlllablo wronch 
RJrM'200 .nenua\Dt fb.tlJr.1C1r neutr81 "den';ty fdlan 
..t 013 (minlmlolm) neutTa! denllity llta.... .",U" ~Iibr.tkln cettific.tion
 
.1KCr1caI Lape (poMibly lWquired for MCUMg neutral den-.ity fillers in anenuator fiAture)
 

,.	 R2Je.. Ihe lixlatchas 11at NQr..lnI ""e tr."sceNer 10 In. probe auetnbfy and swing the b"Wlst:en"er to tn. -Me on ita hinges. 

~.	 Inaer1 th. one of tie three neutral danllity 'net'S into the calibration fprbJre foQoW'ing the manuf-=tur.ra 
in.lNclionL Tho r..... or. dosignolod .. Ic>w '""lI0 (low), mid 'ang. (mid). and high range (high). 

5.	 Rep...... 3 ...-ad • for the oth.r !'NO range Illers. P..-1orm frv. non-oonMCULiy. runs 101 _.-en ,.,.... Of 
neutral density tin... (15 total run. oon••ting at (""e I\M'\s for each .,eul.ral density filter). 

6.	 Calculate ,. a1VVne~e me." conftdence coetric:ient and celibr.tion error for e.ctl _I of runs for.ac;h 
range of Muir. density 1iI1..... 
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auAurv CONTROL GUIDEUNE 
RM4200 V1118U EMiIlIONI AHAl.VZEAl; PROCEDURE 4»0-04 
Q ...n.11y _I 0eM1~ FlllerV.rlllcelion P.I.2012 

Conlld.rrc. e-tIIcienI ICC) • 

c.,ibl'Wtion Err (f) • 1'1 • ICCI 

7, Compl.ta ell 81'_on \II. Ou.net1y H.ulrel o.n.i'Y C_.bon Fenn. 

8, P.rfonn • r.aponu time oete""in.~ \a.t ulling the high range n.",trat density filler. TNa" dCllfte by 
calcul.ling en up""•••e1u. 10". M., .e1ue, end. -.cal. velue (0.05 • Ill.., v_1, 

F;ve n..n. ... per1~ ead'l tor the upacaa. d...rrrination .nd tor the downaca&. determin.Oon. Frgm 
\he 10 r.adinge. en .-v.r-ve r.~ time i& alQlla'ed.-'. 
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Volume 1I1 -• Chapter 

.50"'_%00 
Ifatl1.w" No. " 

Nove_f"1I 
,._,,_ f 

f.CI OVERVfEW 

ThOI_ncl.'" _"'ling pnx.d.... (SOP)" __n lor _ .a.nlcl.n 0' pl.n! ~r1ICln_1"'.1 will to. ,_rwIbI. 
for the oper.Uon of the contlnuou. o~dty monitoring .~t.m (C~). "pro¥Id_ an owm.. of the ~.m 

cs-cttr:*On. func:ton.lheory,lrwIaIlaoon. o..,..lon, and ma"'tananc. or the monllollng lIyIIIam. Th)e document 
is proY5ded ••• compte.e and ""''''' OV9~ to ...... the .achrtidan in the operelonar pt'DCedur. of the 
Cow.. ThiI; dgcumanl • nat intended to comprt.. the comple.e .~t.m. manual. Ral.rane. to the RM42O() 
Insln.Jc1ion ~aI.,.;ILS710 ConIn:lIUnI' mb1A::ldon M8I1uM. auppUad by dw manufactur.r... r.commended 
ror spaciflc operation•• detait, 

• 
T .... FUtM200 vaibla EmIAio". (Opedty) AnalyZer ill. combined opace' and •••ettonJc .~"m that de.aeta and 
rn•••ur•• opec:lty In lIDck arnlilll-'ona. By maens of • path of light thai protNd. through the a'ac" wan into the 
stadle..haust cr.am. the RM4200 dlredty datarmirwa or:-ctty wtthout disturbing or modlfyfng the .mu.nt. The 
tren.c."'" and retto-r.n.etor include the optical and etactrtc81 a~tem. -
The RM4200 Includes four belJc comPOnants; pl'oa, tranec-N.r• .J-bolf, .nd LS710 Conl1ol Untl. Signaia 
flowing betwe.n \h. J-box .nd \h. LS710 .ra connac;t.,d by the tr.nac:eN8rl.J-bolf Intarconnad cabl•. Th. 
Interconn.d; c-.bla .... vert.ba. length communic.tlon link th.t trensparts slgnala betwean the J ..boJC .nd tha 
LS710. 

Th. nnsc:etver contalrw e-n of 01. optic81 svst-m elong wtth tha alaC1Jonic:s aY't.m loeeted on the trenscetvar 
prlnted circuit board (PCS). Cooling ftn••re loc.ted on ~e PCB to minimiZe h.at buildup and reduce lamp 
tamp.r.tur. \hus .xtandlnG the lamp Iif•. C.llbr.1)on eCC_ alot ... provided an the tral\aceN.r to allow ror 

.... or edj~ant &0 tha ~"..,1DUtretnr:NIng the aystam C'O¥'er durtnD opereaon. Tha tr'IIMcalYer elllo 
,.,.. a d..acc:.nI c:.rtI1dg. chamber for malnt.lnlnD proper W\strumant humidity. Th. chamber eleo provkt.. a 

m ••ns for .naart:fon 10' en .xtem.1 apan c.1I ror conducting rundon.1 r.-pons. ch.cka. Compra"ed a"'" 
proW'ided to .... trwnecwNer tlcMaing 10 allow ror the conanuoua purglnD or tln.red .It throughout the tr.,.catv.r 
houlling. 

The J-bOlf. a tarm.".llnt.rf'8c. unJlloca'ad betwe.n tha trensc.tv.r and tha LS710. The.J-balI: hou..a the 
...riel d....ClQu.-on tao.reI, pt..-ur. D.ga.nd regulator••nd ••mp powet' aupply board. ExI.rna' AC pow.r 
Is conn.ct.d to tha tranacetv.r .t the .J-box. 

The LS110 Control Un"" a mlcrop,oc..-orabesed "'strum.nt that proWl.. control. ""Kmftor'tng. e-lculedon. 
IH'1d dlegnOdc lunctlona for the ........200 In..eIIu monIIOf. Th. LS710 .. typlc.Uy IlOc.ted In • controf room IIOma 

dist8nc. from the tr.nse.Ner .nd J·box. "produc.a alla~t.m outputa that ara displeyed on the front pen.' 

on!tl. unll. Tho LS710.1sO prcMdes ....1og,Idlg1la1 oU1pUt conn.clIon lor ,oconl.' output .nd RS232 Inl.rt.c:•• 

• Replaced Pages: 
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Volume III 
Chap 5 

50,,"RAU2OO 
R.'tII.JonNo.Q 

NO_Mue. 
"'g.2 

• TranacaN., Ambient Temperatur. - 30.... • ",. l5Q'C 
.51.7- to. 420.7·C 

Proce.. G•• Pr_ur. 25' H,O (l\ornln.1) 
• Proceu G •• T.m~r.'u,.. 

Canbr.lion eno,	 +1- ,% or CaDbratIQn velua 
Z.ro Orll'l (2../\our) .,- 2% of Full Seel. 
Z.ro Or1l'l (24-hour) .,. ::z'llo of FUll _I. 
C.II.....llon DI1fI (2·hour) .'-::z'llo of FUll _I.
Call1,,alion Ott" (24.hour) .,. 2.5% of Full Seal. 
R ••poftM Tlma	 1... than" minutes 
OP'lt1lUonol P.riod	 3 mOl\lhII typlcel 

• Accuracy wIlhIn 10'Mo!'VI (...OCFRIIO AP~n~br e, PSI) 
rJ TM .bo.,. ~ioIt. it'trt:JUtt* the .tleel. of (') oplical cont""""'uon o~",. d.flned Ol1'W"WlKJn_ 

perlotl; (2) Mmp ~adafJon DVM" OIJf'''''~J period; ('J O/Mclty end ~ plDCeN pe• .cau. 
compound• ., Ute ~•• gea . 

... 
Automattc. on-"ck zero and _PIIn e:-libfadon at ••Iaet.b'a Inlarvwl. 10 24 hOu". wtth manual ac:ttowwtloh at any 
lima. AdditiDnal diegnoatlcs Inctude: 

T,anacelv.,	 1S' L x 1r W x 10' H. SO pound. 
J-Bo:a	 12" W x 1... • H x e" 0, 33 pounda 
Probe AM.mbly	 3.5' 00 x II' langlh, wlIh 12' L • 7.S· W x p' H 

ad.ptar "-l\IIa, 30 POUnd•• atal\Cl.rd 

I 
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Z.O 1.5710: INTROOUCnON ANO OPI!_nNO CONROU_noNS 

The LS7'tO Control Unit ,nic:roproc..-or-beaed I....,.um.nt the. provld•• control. monitoring. c.lcul.lon. 
and csao- fUn""". lor RM420Q •...-, manfta.. Th. LS7 I 0 .. ~Iy la.,.1e<I1n a control room BOm. 
distance ,rom the .....n.c.N.' end J.bOx. It produc:.. elleylllam out,pI,M Itwt .r. dapl..,ed on tn. 'ront ""al 
on the unit. ThelS710 .lao pro-td.. enatogldlgllal ou1PUl CXW1neetion 'or ,-=ord.r output end RS23.2In1.rt.e•. 

Two ~"". _lei.., ,,",Irs oI ...... InI.roonnect.d 10 "'a J-Box prcMda"'a ..rial communlc8t1on link bBlw..n 
Ih8 LS710 .nd 11\8 RM420Q ~manL Th8 ..riBl da" _uIsIllon drcull board (SOA) In lite RM4200 prowld.a 
an RS422 link the. can be n."worked be~.n addition.' CE~ or COMe;. The communic.don network 
enebln"'. LS710 to contrDt cellbradon end montlar Instn.lment status end m ••aur.ments from the RJwW200. 

• 
LS7'O in.trumant conflguralioNlo wry according 10 0\. tn- end number of ;natn"menm being monitored. In &hia 
app,allon•••ch J-Box accagla on••..-.... InllUl _len" &Calad and d.p1ay.d or 10000ad on 1IIa LS710. Ally 
lin••, • 1020 rnA -.ign.' _ acc.pI.bl. Oncluding tho.. from 01rYV.n .n.tyz.... and v.locIty monitors) . 

Th. L5710 outputll'nGlud. (1) • 10~1 of. conl.ct elo.ur•• for z.ro••pan, high .Iarm. low al.rm. process 
control••nd f.ul't; (2) eighl402Q rnA outputs th.t alro... .aeignm.nt Of .ny m•••ur~ or c.lcula••d per.m.ter ­
of th. LS.,10, (3) .nd RS232 Inl.rf_ca 10 tran.mit ASCli d.t., .nd (...) a1l'larnaUy mounlMl curr.nt _olalors 
(op~onal). 

2. f Conflflu,..tJon 

Tha LS710 ca.playw. ma.auram.nllc_lcul.tK.n d.llI .nd _tatu. "''''ega•. Tha fronl .,.n.' conlfol. allow the 
oper••or to .cee.. -no, d.ta .nd to conftgura C1per.ang param.'e~. as required. Tha•• includa .utomatad 
calibration inlarval... ala"" Umlt&, outputa., avaraging ~rlode. a'arm r.... condltlofte;, etc. 

The LS7,0 provtde. eU10ma~ and manu•• conuol z.rolapan c.albratlon ChecQ for the RM04200 • AutOmlltlc 
caUbradon. ar. performed .1 o~ra'or .aladed (n"tva)s from on. 1024 hours. Manual caUbrMlona can b. 
inlUa.ed at any ama, uaing UI. Ch.ck Ca' bloltlon on UI. front pan." Automa1k: span chacks are perfonned 
through .pan da"'c.alnt.rnal 10 the RM4200 In.trumanl. 

Calibtadol'a perlormed on Ula RM4200 allow for .pan corraetktnl by adJloMItng the oaln of aach InliUVrn.nlto 
agra. with the value Of ttle a~cl".d calibration .ource. IItha g.1n corr.dion .xe:-eda a .p.dhcf Y8lu•• U1e 
SPAN EAR m • ..-g.IsClispl,yacl on "'. LIS710 Ironl pan.i. 

Th. LS7 I 0 praltld.~ lnalrum.nl (ANW200) and ..II dlaonosaca 10 e ••rt "'.....r ol·out-ol-lIm1l" condltlona. 
faulVUps.' m-.agea notlfy the utler Vtf1.n LS710 or In.trumant malfunetktnl occur Or Vtf1.n roUlne 
malntananc... requWed. each drcult board includaa an LEO that iIlumin".a to Indat. a ptoblam wId1 a 
.YSI.m board. 

• 
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. SOP.RAU200 
Reti'talOll No. 0 

NOtlemb.,.1••.s 
hfle 4 

Ambient Op.,..ting Tempe,..ture • "0· to 100-F 
Anelog OU1puts • Inllog outouts Wfth • common louree 
OigMel Output RS232 trenamfta ASCII dew in dati logger format 
Computer Interfece Direct wtth M •••uremln' Controle Camput.r S~t.m 

C.1II Logg.r RS232 output Or LSr1 0 ,.'cul.Don eln be aaa6gned 
Conted cto.Llr. e dry can18cts r.ted .t 28 Vdc maximum .t 2 empe 
ZIS CorreCUon OpacJly. corrected for zero end Ipen 
CellbteUon MenuII or .utom.tIc (oJMrwtor aelected Inte~ls) 

ConftOLtI.tton FIClOfy canftgured non·YOleg•• memory 
Inst.n.tian lulametic P'gc.....ng of .J..8o. trensmJrted slgn.ls 
lnterflce Semer term"'ll block 
Pcrvrter Requlrements 25 wwn. typic.t, eo to 130 VAC
 
Current Ilol.lor .-20 rnA .tend elan. SoI"gl. chennel Iaoletor (aplton.')
 
Ph.,...ce. Hr reck mount. 3-1/2- high. 12'"' d ••p: 10 pound.
 

2.3 ap.,..Un" Conn"u,..uons 

The LS71 0 .. d.-lgned end conftgured to be o~...tk;w,.1 an.r ina~II.Don .nd power-up. Some minor chang_ 
in connguratlon may. howev.r. be required. The front ~nel control. 'ndlc.to"" proYtd. Information for 
maintena"" .nd at:~ m-..cle. ebOut c.llbration "ning•. A minlmLtm number of entrle. ar. required for 
acc_ to alllnelf\Jment per.mete,.. .nd ...ectable funca.on.. 

Mul~line alphanumeric readOUts provida both m ....ur.m.nt and .t-tUlS displaya. During "normal operation, 

both re.dout line. may be used to raJMatedly cycl. through ell m.a.uremeritl aVIIII.ble to the unn.. If en 

."Dnlafy .. detected, the m.asurament velu•• on the lower reedout ar. moYed to .nd .equenced with those 

on Ihe u~r raadout to elkIW Ihe"""'" r.~out to d~ay tt'8 .nomaly. Ther.fore. the elarm or fault Indatora 
.r. diollopleyed on the lower r ..adout a' a rei. of eboul one second e.ch. 

2.2.2 COnnIlU,.t/on Mode 

Th. conftguratlon mod. allow- the user Ie dilSpllly.nd madfy Instrumant paramat.,.. Per.m.ter cheng" c.n 

be mad. while r. .... .,.....etton mode by prlKSing the SELECT bUnon on the pan•• to en.ar the con""urabon 
mode. Perema.a,... can be modtAed in the conl'tguraaon mod. by uwng th. SELECT. UP or DOWN buUo,... 

The unit eutomatlclllly eldt:lthe conftgurallon mOd. and ral\.trne to the display mod. In abOut 5 mlnut.. eft.' 

the la•• p.nel button h •• bean pr....d or until tha EXIT buUon" pr-.d. 
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All p.,amata, conftgu"'1fona .r. anl.red by ac:c__na u-.. conftgur.tIon manu eub manu 'or the d..,ed 
peIWf"I"MI'''', Pr_'" SE.LECT button on the ~n.I'o .play the conllgur.Uon manu from the ",a.au,.",.", 
display mod., Pr... an UP or OO'NN button to -eroll -..quana.lly UO-rough _ lie. of .n .ub man.. In the 
conftgur.tlon menu. on. at • 11m., To ..tact ••ub manu, pr... the ".'act buUon when the cursor III next 10 

the d ••'red entry. 

E.ah .ub man ..... un~u. and contain. p.r........'., ctIok:. lists or "umalie antrl.. ,.I.leef 10 an InlllnJrnant or
 
l;oQntrol tundlan. each tim. you moy. to • new .ub manu, th. curwor begin. a' the lop of th. manu. u... the 
UP and DOWN burton. 10 ••Iact a par.meta, and u.. 'he SELECT key to rnO'Ya \0 the an\rV ftakl for that 

• 
~r.m.I.', 

The UP Q.rtIon 1II....c11 to cnanga ace.-lbla Ii"".. rang... c.lIOfw,1fon 'aC1,o,.. outPUt .8Aignm.n~.p.ram..",. 
elc. Numeric deta c.n be enlered "10 u-.e .,.Ie.,., by incrementing from zero to nlne In e.ch of th. four ­
.~il.ble integer digttll. UMlg u-.e SELECT bu'aon to incr.m.nt to the next dIgil. When the de.red numerical 
vatu.... CSi&pIeyed. presa 1he EN'T'ER buDon 10 efMr .... new fti.... fN'd n'lOVe to U'le ned ."try Reid, tt one '-ta. 
Pr~ Ihe £XJT or PO bunon from .n entry fleJd wtttIout tn.t pree&lng Ihe I!!NT&R button will ".ve Ihe ftekl 
\«rIItIhoUl cn.ngIng .... entry. Once." the hkl. 'or. perem.ter ....... be.n ch.nged'to the de.red valu••• u.. 
the PG button to •• the ,..Id entry.nd pl.ce I"e cut"80r on the nest ~r.meter. 

z.~.• .1-8_ C:anlrO" 

,J..Box controls Pf'OY'de • me.,.,. of monitoring !he RMo&200 en.log o\Aput(.) end LS710 con'rol•. T ... paints 
(TP) .1 the ~aa. CBn b.- ...-..d to measut••pproxSm." ",enace""r 2ero .hd .pan value.. LS710 control. can 
be .,..,.rridd.n ..., 1he .J....8ox in Ih. MANUAL. paeIIon. In the menuel mod•••n cn.nn." c:.en b.- verified fot zero 
(with Ih. ZERO 5"""ch mewed 10000rd th. LEO) .nd fa' Spoon (with th. Spoon owllch mOll'" loward the LED). 
Cyiind.r g .. In.trument r••pon•• c.n .1.0 be rnonl'lored trom Ih. ~Bolll by acttlt.Ung the G-.s WW'tt:cn••Ad 
monltotlng .,. TP r..pon.. Yelu•• V\I'tttl the MANUAL IIWtIch In "'••UlO mode••U control••r. prcMded from 
th. L571D. 

T ... Eleetl'o"Opaca, (E-o) CIINbretion .. conflgur" through ttl. fronl p.n.1 0' the LS710. S.quence ..tup 
Indudl... ce....SOn rnlerwls (lNTVLJ .nd 1m. re"r.nce unll Ifte follO'Htng c.llbr.aon .equ.nce (NEXT). E.ch 
cwlinaan e.eq.,.~ CBIa.N\ft e zero canecllon lID cencel out .ny ~ero c.Dbratton drift th., mey h.ye occurr" 
since lhe 1••1 c.lib,.llon. Manua. c.llb,alan ch.cks .ra lnIIi.led by pr.ulng th. START bullan "arn tha 
CALIBRAnON m.nu of the LS710. The .ntir••equenc. a. compl.ted In I... lh.n 10 minut.... 

•
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CAL. PURI3E Z.ro .oIenokili _etInIed enD .,..m purge 'IIillftI'l compr-.d .' In....,a 
ZE/+O CAL S~ftI :1'_0; ....,.oe~..... ."., aero PMtod .'• ..,.. CO "52:12 oUUMII: 
SPJtNCAL C*",,-Ied ..-n .. pr~V\fough ~ ""'*'_ hM ...,enG 'KGrcl 

FClJ. ClOIT'IpIMa ~ otlt\4l ccnlgurdoft .-.e:tIpDon. end wotkaI'IMlIs for the L5710, pIe_ refet to App.ndtx A or the 
oocu,"enl,. A '-tine -...4tn "'up ..-mpl. rOl.-cf\ OO"'sIvt'~" ",.rn,. on V\. 1.&710 .. prlWkreG, 

I 
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• STATEOFMO 

AIR QUALITY .CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PL 

5OP-_~OD 

R_.... No.lI·Nov__1M' 

P.".7 

2." GENERAL SETUP and OPERA nNO PROCEDURES 

Th_ following proc:edu,.. m.... tie 1n"1.cS to .. up th_ L.S710 menu ~ th_ U"It .. powerwd up ror th __ .,.CI 
wh......, • cheng_ h_ ....,. mMM an the pr~OIM'IteCI" ..In""...... The...,... "'.... tie,. .,.,. La?10 
menu conAgurwtto..... Inalucl"" ",.,ue end ewb "'."&Ie. Incrllft'leftt butIofta. ealbndoft control. ."d \I nd 1.\aM, IDhta. 
~ro'. enemplng 1ft•••1up procedure. 

Be celUi" tt\M the ACe leSS _nby ill _r Ia OP~N. 

NOTE. \o\I7I""W1rpO,,"rl', r••p,-.dto tINI LS710. ACCESS .ntry """" ca. L.OC~D. To chanpe mo_' pere"..,... Ihe 
InJnI &Ja".1 mu.' ae aperte(/. u."'" fJW IbUowtnQ ptOCfId....: 

3.	 V.rlfy lh_t tn. pen.1 til locked. "attempting to open the panel when" al,••ely ope", th. pane.-well 
become lodcacl. S.I.ct O"Ie menu PANEL. "the ACCESS entry .. OPEN. no ruM.' action 15 reqUired. 

•	 
4 If th. ACCESS entry is LOCKED. r...t to OPEN with the SELECT key•• 

2.".~	 LS7fll s., Up -
,. Use 0"1. HOURS aub menu to ..t Ihe GUtTa"t hour or day ~23). II must be en.red tNhen the 

power .. -wried to th. eyatem. 

2 u.e the MaN .ub menu to eet the current minute or the hOur (o..S8). It mu" be enlered when 
power" eppllttd 10 the ~tem. 

3.	 u.e &tie MONTH aub menu to .elthe C:urrentmonth (1.12). It musa be entered when ~r 

" .•ppl~ 10 Ihe .)'Stem. 

4.	 u.e the DAY sub menu to -'the c:un.." d8y ofmonlh (' ...3').• mu" be entered when power 
.. epplittd 10 the .-plem. 

S.	 u•• th. SITE aub menu 10 .el the Site 10 printed el top of e.c:h pege, tt RS232 outpul is 
selected, 

15.	 u.. the UNIT sub menu to .e' the unit numbrel printttd on lop of ••ch ~ge." RS232 output 
Ie MI.dood. 

7.	 Other .lIb menu. ere .V8Il.bl. con_UnO Dr TEMP. RECORDER. AUX end AUX ,.•• R.f.r 
10 P-O- 2·15 In Appendbc A tor Instruc:tons on ttl.... of Ch....ub menus. 
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~.4~3 Op.clty Menll S.' Up 

'\. In \he OPACtTY ConnguratJon MENU, .... .". foUbWing aub menus to ..1 up the LS710: 

Z COMP - Oiapla)'ll the zero compenMlon tot' oPedtv.
 
op •• OIapl.~ Ih. E-C S~n _I.,. ror o~cIly (S V.lu...)
 
OP 0 _ The o~c:lty filein ractor uNcI to tItrr\ out: V8rt.ltone. 'rom Inatruman' to Instrument.
 
OP D8 - C.lln.. \he _pen drift error from ttl•••• C8"'on.
 
OP DZ - Deftn•• the zero drift .rrot ',om the 1.-, c.lIb1Wlton.
 
OPLR ... $e. \he opUca' P8U'l length nItkt tor an o~clty monllor.
 
SPAN OP - Sa" "". opedly apen call ...alu•.
 

2.04.4 DI.gn<>au.,. "".nu S.t Up 

The DIAGNOSTICS Manu allo"" the use, to ldanl'fY \he aonw.,. Wl'1IIon of the LS710 (VfR aub manu). 
AddIItonalty. the lawl numb.r or houra that the L8710 ".S bea" in oper.tton c.n blI' dat.rmlned (HOURS aub 
ma"u). . , TI'\i5 Menu W'MI allOW the ....., to ••Ia", the monitored. e-Ic:ul.ted and rapot1ed V8lu•• by I .... LS71 O. Th. uaer 
c.n ••I.c.t from the following c.n_nn•• n.mesln the CHANNEL NAME.S M~u: 

coPPM· CO m.aaur.m.n\ 
CO, PEItCENT. CO. ""••-ur.m.nt 
H, 0 PERCENT. H. 0 m •••urem.nt 
0, PI!RCENT· O. ma••ur.m.nt 
QPACTTY%· Os-dtv m.asuremant 
OPAC COMB .'" • Combined oJMIdly of all non·z.ro Inatrurnenc. 
DENSITY. Opllc8l Den...., m ••sur.m.nt 
VELOCITY· V.ladtv' m •••ur.m.", through .~KIIry,"put 
NO PPM • NO m ••sur.m.nt 
NO MASS· NO ~ElTU (GCM) cel~ul.ted using m ....ur.m.nt.ftd fu.1 r.C1ora 
SO. PPM ­ 80, m ....ur.m.nt 
aO,MASa. . SO.. lllIMBTU or OeM c.lcul.ted u";ng m•••ur.m.nt .nd fu.1 factors 
TEMP. T.mpel'8tur. rneasur.m.nt 
AUXILIARY. Au"l~ry m••sur.m.nt 

Fallow4ng each chenn.1 ••'.cted. the oper.tor w4U ••'.ct option. Ln U1. rollowlng aub m.nu.: 

RESET.	 S••a th. el.nn h.nc:Ulng per.m.t...... LATCH .ntry hold. an al.rm In the 
adlve ..tua unlll YES'" "'••red. YES ec:knowfedg" end cI..... U1••I.rm. 
AUTO __ ltw ."nn to .-ls_lically_1I>. _Ius ""s ~I_ \h. 
limn. Nt al.rm ...dlvatad' eny Ime • V8lu••Ke~ the high or low limn. 

ALARM- Selects ..... proctt'uino for .,.,. alarm signe'. OFP deactivllt_ the a'artn 
proc••aor, ,a..8EC we. the S-..cond Inawnlan.oua V8lu_ e. the .'alm 
....ri.hI•• AVO~.. the ....rag. valun (a..rag8d aYer t:t\e1lma period for 
••~ Chan...., m.nu, AVG .ntry) •• .". a_enn variable, Both ....EC and 
AVQ ectivate the .I.rm Pfoc.....or. 
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so_zoo
".__ No.O 

No"-__ ' ••$ 

"'11·· 
HIUM· s ... ltlfI uppo. 01."" _ wlu•. Th. HI-UM '0"". 1o. OPAClTY 10 o-1oo~ 

(0.20"110 1111>. technician _lCll>e .lel1ed 01. potenllel .....ad.na). 
LOUM· Seto ltlfIl_••1."" Ima _Iuot. Th. LD-UM ""0. lor OPACITY 10 o-1~_Ih. RlI23:l column at nn.r_l... IolD be pnn~. All .nttyCOLUMN­

0' z.ro orn_ the m ......'.m.n. from prtntInQ. -Columne 1 GuOygh 28 e-n
 
be ••Ied.d. e.c:h column" e ctt....ct..,. lana. 

DISPLAY. Cornrols _ ...._ma_ dIopI~011 ~n.l. Wh.n 0 10 .nt•••d. 
the m......'.m.nt for the chenn.'1111 not d"pleyed. 

AVG- e••~ lime O¥er \lWhic::h me-.",emen" 'or the chenn.1 .,.to be eV8NQed. 
T'he ..... a-n be ••, for 1 1o eo mnutM. AVG al., .et. the pf1n1lng ra'. 'or 
• chenn.'. 

RANGE-	 SetS Ihe tull-ee.le enelog rwnge for trend recording or proc-. control 'or. 
channel. 

Addltionelty. tne uae, cen ••leC1 0. MAX end O. MIN tI' en oxygen enetyz.,." UNd. 

•	 
3.0 AM42oo; INTRODUCTION AND OPERA nNO CONFIGURA nONS 

Thill e.ction Q'••cribe. b.eic .'.pa for op.,.tion. calibretlon, end m.in~n.nc.of u-.. RM4Z00. The ope,..IOt 
m..-t he.,. .n underslat\dlng or the bea.lc oper.Ung proc.dures for the LS110••• d_cttbed In S.etIot'J.2.0 of 
In.. sl.nd.rd oper.tion procedur., before .tt:.mpting '0 ope,..'. the RM4200. ­
'Tn. RM4200 h.a two control mod_· m.nu.' and autom.llc. Tha manu.' mod., ...d duttng "'.~I.lon, 

m.lnten.nc. callbr.lIon••nd _rvteIng, .. controlled b')' th. 8Wttch.a loceted on th8 S.rlel D... Ac:qulellon 
board In tna ..J-Bo:&'. Th..........ch•• controltha AUTO/MANUAL mod•• z.ro cal aoa.no'-:l. D.a cal eo4.noid, 
'nt.rnal ap.n c.lI••nd "'. SO, ahua,.r poalGon. Th••utomalC mod. Is used for nanna_ o.-ralon and data 
collection of ttta RM4200 and .. controlled b')' VI. LS11 0, 

3.' OPERAnNCI PROCEDURES 

In g.ner.I, 'h. o.-r.tor musl be farnl"r wtCh VI. foUowlng LS710 per.mat."'m.nu h.ading. rar proper 
operation. B.1Jc AM4200 a.'up (r_",. dlspl.yed on "'. La710 front p.neJ): 

.1-800 "'._n (1 .... co"••pondl"" to 11>. SOA boo.d jumpers)
 
INSTRUMENT Full S..... (an be 0~1~)
 

PANEL UNITS (%)
 
PANEL STATUS (YES)
 
£.0 CAUB 1:(0'0) 1o. OP
 

e.Ubr.tion vertlcwtion .nd diegna.lc.: 

PANEL TYPE (OP 1o. RM4200) 
PANEL REF 
EoO CAUB TYPE 
EoO CAUB INTVL. NEXT 

• 
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No'f/alftber1H,"_g_ 10 

£-0 CAUB CONT 
E-Q CAUB. S(pe") '0' OP ... , ..utts 0' ._t cal eycJe 
INSTRUMENT .(pen) ID' OP (,.'• .-ne...ru• .,..., In E'O eel) 

La7tO aETUp. he,,". mlnut•. __• un"-••nd CAe 
OP .. opadry V.lu_ of I....y."O- period. 

( 
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SO"'_~DI1 

R_tlUJOIt No. 0 
No_ert••11 

POri- 11 

3.1.1 Sywt.m P.,..".,••.,SalUp 

The ..c::ItOn c:on~ • MtuP or the p.r.me.erw 'Ot .....m operwtion that do noC ."'.c:I or .r. nol _nil•• for 
c.llbreeon. Menu ,.,..mete,.. p.f'tinenllo calibr.'on .r. di&c~ In tn. e.llbrelton -..c:ttan of the RM4200 
syslem menuel. 

, .	 Enter the caHbretion in'.""'. end d• .s,«s Itm. or day for eutomatic e-nbrallorw,. AcceM 
WTVL aub menu .Nllngement Iia 1he d_rMS e-libradon Inl.,..,.1 (e.g. 23 hO",.). Acc_ Ih_ 
N&XT.ub menu and _ntar the number 01 ,",n"'e••,0'" U1. present am. to the d .....ct Itme 
0' dey for the nad automatic C8libr.tion 

2.	 Set up t"l. m••surement channels. Enter W1lu•• for ell approprfate ."b menuS (e.g. ALARM. 
HI UM, LO UM. elc.) tor ••ch m ••autement chennel (e.g. OF' CHAN, ••e.). NOTE: To 
incIYd•• chann.tln the oper8tor'a (short) menu, the ALARM ....b menu must be Incremented 
lo_EcorAVG. 

•	 
Vertfyth••••ch channel haa. different: OOl"mn "'Imber. tr the LS710 u... th. RS2J2 PO" for 
• pt'lnt.' Or data ecqu'-illon .~••m. No two ehenn•• can h• ..,. the ..me column. 

Go 10 Step e ir an oXYgen enalyz.r is not u.~ wtth the In5IaU.!ion. 

" v._ LS71 0 i. !lQI connected 10 • prlnt.r. 8tdp to SteP 8. -
c.	 Ente, HOURS and MIN under the LS71 0 SETUP h.-.dlng. 

$. Ent.r the prfnter par8me,.",'n the PRINTER heeding. 

N07ES: " .....inQ. d.'. ecquidiGn .yal.".. ••r th. IIARGIN '0 ~.I'O and Uta WIDTH '0 72: S.' 
I!)tCESS ft:J INCLD: The n&nIber'oI~.mual meleh lhe f'IIIrtb.,..of",.....,.,.,.,., Q'r""". Each 
COLI.IIrtIN i. eq.-llO • .".••..,..",.", output: •. g. OP,.. -'C. 

5.	 Enter SITE end UNfT nu-' under /tJe L.S710 SETUP Nedintl. If deaWwd to pr/Itt _ 
tNJmbera wtrh tIw ",,'nt. output. 

~.3 MAINTENANCE 

Thie MCtion proW:l_. guide to "h..cfuled ma......n.nc. operetian. such •• inspection. cl••nlng, end VIIt10US 

adjustments. The celibr.lSon subsection Includ•• proc.csur•• for the edjustment of perwmet.... ua~ to 
maintain aystem operation wflhln deslrBCI 8peciftcetlonl. 

For cHegnostic procedur•••nd olh.r non·routln. m.lnl.n.nce ae:tt.ttt_ beyond the &COpe of.". SOP. r.rer 

10 Ihe menu.1. 

'.	 R.I.... "'e sbt letche. th., $lecur. the tr.nscaiv.r to Ih. probe ass.mbly .nd ~g the trans.eeiY.r 
10 the &id. on tts hklg••. 

5TATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

iecJ~::e\1ll~s;aaniThddlClarkCo. 
ir Pollution 

Contrrm-:Il&:a.2T8l1D 

_..-. 
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SOl'ffM,UOD 
R.vUJorJ No. 0 

Ho_.,'Hts,....'2 
2.	 LooliI; Inlo \he trenacetv.r U1ro~t't the front len. to eonfttm thai the lIenacefv.r optk:la .r. r••.anebly 

tr•• Of contamln.lIon. 

3.	 C'••n the outalde aurf.c. of the Ifenac::.tv., .... wfIh • c.'••n. AD' len. cloth. 

It.	 S_nD the ".n~r baclil; into po.Ijon. Checlil; the. the "'enacehte, 15 Pfo~,ty eUgnad on the 
ellgnmenl pins op~. the hinged .... Secur. th•• retc;::h••. 

:1.:1 FIELD TEST PROCEDURES 

The follD'flLllng procedu,.. can be used for 1nfII8llnstrument rt-up end for Instrument yertlcelfon •• _ny 11m., 
For. detaUed .lap by .tap prOCedure requwad for ••ch of Uataod "eld method... r8'.renc. 10 the RM4200 
Ind,uCCion ItWnuaJ S.dforJ " Is reQuired. Th. IncrMduel detail required for ••c:h procedur•• preclude the 

n~ ofduP(JC8IK)ft in IhiI gen.,.' ope,.tlna procedur.,end u•• the m.nur.et"'.... menu.' •• the prim.ry 
,.'.r.ne.. The 50mpleJdty end in'-ree:tiY. "elur. of the following prOC.clur.. requlr. the' en oper.lor heY. 
RM.200 " ••nlng .nd .JEPe".nc. before proceeding. 

Th••• pro~dur•• mu.' be cont\rmed durtng th. Inhlel "'up: 

Cef~,. Z.ro "'••pon•• • o.,~ S"." R...pon•• 
T,.n..~ T• ., .'fd E~1c IWgnfIN,., ."'.wel D«I"'Y F_., c.b1Wt1Qrl/ 
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SO,.._200
,.-.10" Ho. IJHO_N'''.

p,.".u 

3.4 CAUB_noH P"OCI!DUR£$ 

The 'ollowVlQ euumptlon8 .t. medl. prior 10 perfo,."q a•• c.llDrelona: lhe"'en8CeJYrer test end es.ctrontc 
.lIgn,.,.'"__comlll_ .nd lIw oplmum ZDro ".s n_ " •• be... dDt.....ItlDCIlor til. _II.., ~.m. 

The operator muaS: be ,.mmar wtth the L.SllD procedur_ end peram•••,.'befa,. beatnnlna ..... procedure. 

:1.4.' v.,m".Uo" of I,...,...,Sp." fEJocrrotl/UOpU".Q 

1.	 Determine 1he In'.mel epan c.lI 'ItIlue 0" 1he RM4200 ,.ctory dew sheet. 

2.	 In'ti... "'e E-o CAWS e4Quence on the LSll0.net .lIow the -.quanee1o complet•. 

3. Rec::ord 1he ..pan V8lue In the £-0 "'.ading (OP S aub menu).
 .. C'•• t the SPAN ERR by entering ALL in tn. DiAGNOSTlCS heeding, CLEAR aub menu.
 

•	 
s . Repe.r .tape 21htough 4 .n eddtdonel '0"11 tim_•. 

Il.	 Enter.,. 0" ,nlemel.".n YIIlue. eYer.ged 'tom .tap :5 In the lNSTftUMENT h••dll'\Q. SPAN 
BDaubmenu. -

7.	 Rape.t ••pe 2 through 4 to "e,;fry that the,•• no SPAN &RR me-.g. and thet no f.u" 
occur. 

ot..:. 

-• 
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LS1'10 CONTltOLLER	 SECTION 2 

CHAPTER 2 • OPEUTING INFORMATION AND CONFIGURATIONS 

:1.0 OPRRATING COtwlGURATIONa 

The LS710 • dealgned end R'nflgureCllo De opemionel efter In.ellellon end llIowt1r-up. 
Hawe".r. _me minor ~ng•• in canng",..lion m." be fW'Qut..-cl. The ~.....nel oomrot. 
prDYtd•• Ift. me.ns to meke cheng•• In tn. WWtNment CGnflg"...tlon .. n.~.CI for ........
 
Th... cantl'Dla .1aO P"'Vlde 'n,otTrNt\IDn for m81rrtenence 8nc1 stIIh. "'-Mg•••bOut cellbratlon 
."'UnO•. A minimum number 0' entn•••,.. rwoQulr.d 'or ecce.. to .11 Insttumen\ pa,..m.'.... 8nd 
...eel.bile funet)ons. mekJng .". LS71 D easy to u... The controlS PfOYtGle • m.8na 0' 
m.~ma\ntng Ine praca.a-moumed .rwtNm.ntl. 

2.1 ""ONT PANEl. DISPLAY 

Uul'U-llne .&phenumertc reedouts pttnrkles both m ••.au~m.nt and ........ displeys. During 
nom1el ope...UOn, the "'8C1out IIn_ .,.. used to cn_ple)' .11 meaS\H'8mema evanable to the un"-. it 
8n .nome., La de'ec:led VIe Slatus line win diSlPley tne .nomeay. FOI' axample. If 8n .Iann set 
point is axceeclecll. the alann type La dLapt.y.d On the ••tus line. If. In .ddttlon to the a.ann, a 
tau,," .f'MSIor waming DCCLIn.. tn. fautf.!wqm'ng type \Ii .Iso d'sC-lay.d on U'Ia 1\811". nne. The el.nn 
encl feul! rneaNlOU a,. cyCled on tn. st.'us line et a rIIte ot aboU1. one Mcand ••d1. 

2.2 CONFIGURATION MODE 

Th. gontlgu...Uan mOde .lIows you to dlapt.y and mOClify tnstNment perllm.t.rs. Pre.. the 
SE,1.ECT tM.II!on on V1e pmel to enter V1. configu...Uon mode. P ....m.t.... c.n be changed 
_Ue In the CC1nflguretion moae. loy ual"llthe SELZCT. UP or DOWN lIUftOnl. The unn 
autom.tk:8l~extta tl'l. conflg......tion meae.NI nt\U'",A to tn. dtsPIey mOda .bavt, ftVe m'f\U\e:S)	 .nat'th. '''' ~n.1 bvnon haa been pnused or untJllfte EXIT ttunon 1& pra.....d While not in • 
field .ntry. Th. exn 1MIa0n ,.tuma to 1ft. penet to tha d,splay moda. 

LEAR SIEGLZR MEASUREMENT CONTROU; CORPORATION 1I02~O~ 
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sno CONTROLLER SECTlON2 

2.2.' MENU SELEC'l10N 

"" p....me,ar connguI"8l1ona enr enterwd tty ec:ceu.lng the CiOnf,gurwuon menu end SUb 
menu for 1ft_ a••ired p8rwm.,.r. P ......he SELECT button on 11'1. ~n •• to dt.pley the 
configuration menu from the m._sunrmem diapey mode. P,..... en UP or DOWN button 
to scroll S8QuentJelly ""'Quen, • U. of aU SUb menua in the conngul"8t1on menu. One at • 
tim•. To Hlea • sub menu. pn:u. Ute ..leer bUtton when the CUl'aGr" neal to the 
d.sl..d .nuy. 

2.2.2 MOVING TO ENTIOI.,. FIEU)S 

Bach aub men" .. uniQue and coMains lYI'8me'er dtOh:. 11-.. or nurnanc entri•• ,.rated 
to en lnatrument or contruol functIOn. Eac::I't Ume YO\ol mov. to • nW'W sub menu. the cursor 
begl". at the toP 01 tn. manu. UN Ute UP anell DOWN buttons to ••'act • paRme.er and 
use the SeLeCT ...,10 mova to the entry "aids for "".. p.rwm....r. 

2.2.2 NUMERIC o,t"TA ENTRY 

The UP tkJt\On .. used to CI"lange .cce.... tII. nrntt.al ,..ng••• c:ellb"'ion f.eso,,-. oulpLlt 

J 

.•ssignm.l'IUI. pa,..m••e.... ate.. Numertc «IaU can be ent.reeI Into t.....ywtem by 
lnawmentlng trom zerD to nln. in each of the four eyan.DI. Intagar digits. ualnG tn. 
SELECT bUtton to Inc:rem.m to the MJCl digit. Wh.n the de.trwcS numeric vah... Is 
dlapi.,.ed. prwaIlM I!NTI!R button to e""'.r the new v.lue end move to tn. n • ." enuy 
".10 /I 0....-.s. P ....lng Ill. I!XlT or PG tllm.an ""'" .n ....., tlald ~out lint 
p,.....ing ,he eNTER 1JUtl,0n will leave tha "aid ......hoUl chenglng the antry. Once.n 
fI.ldS for a pa,.m....r h.ve "en eII 1Id to the d....«1 v.lu.S. use ,he PG lbul'ton to 
.xtt fletd .mrw .ftG place "'. ~f" on fte)d paramet.r. ~re..lng EXTT frDm a menu 
MI.uionCI'tGI • "eld ent.ry) rwtu"" 10 the m••..,,.m.nt «I...pla,. ectWI.n .nd p,.....ng PO 
bullon from a menu ....caJOn rwtUIna to the COnftguf"8tion menu. 

2.2.3 CHOICE SELECTION DATA ENTRY 

••I.dJng .n .ntry Ihe'" • ltat; of ch<»c.... v.ry aimU.r to "umeric .m.ry. Once • choice 
ne)d ha. be.n .elaa", the UP Oloftlan wtll ••Iect the n8lCt Cholce In ttl. list.. Whln the 
d..lrad c:tIolC diapl.r.d. ptWSS Ih. ENTER tllmDn 1o "nallz. Ih. """Ice. As wlI" 
num.t1.: .nlly Ina 1J\e EXIT or PC; button _1I1• ."a the .ntry fi.k:I ¥ll4th tl\e Orig,..r 
ellalca und'lenged. P,.ulng EXIT I",m .....nu S_CSIDn(nol a n.1Cl .ntry) murna 1o "'. 
m ........m.m cnapta,. ~en end pt"l:SSlna PG bloftlon from. manu .e••aton retuma to 
11\. con"gurwtlon m.nu. 

2.:1 ,J BOX CONT"OUI 

Th. J box Ounetlon box) con,rols aUow rnontlOf'lng process-mounted Instrument an.log outpubt 
.tId the LIS71 0 ccmrols. Te.. pol..... can" ....ad l6 meaauf8'.....pproxlmata tr8..-.c.iv.r zero 
.ncI span v.lues. ConlrOl8 lrom Ill. LS71 Q C8f\ De av._.n br pI.dng Ih. MANUAL. Sw\ICl> on 
, .... SOA bo.rd In the oJ box, to the manuel mode. M.nual mode also ."abl•• ",e menu•• 
swtlc:tl.s ..... 1M SOA _rei. In \h. menu./ _. verf"c.elion Ih.I.1I eIl.nn." nt.d z.ro CIOn be 
m.". by moving "'. Z~RO ~eIl I_nl 1... 1.£0 .ncI monlloflng Ih. m ••auntmenl '''1 polllU. 

S/mll.tlr. move Ill. SPAN .nd ZI!RO _cIles I_rei"'. L.EOs. 10 v.rlty ap.n out""'•. If. U" 
bon" Is connected to , .... prace....moumed lnaIrum.nl.l. Instrum.n, ,.spon•• un be ",.rt:f1.d 8t 
In. SDA bo.reI or lranscalvar I." polma br .C:Uv.llng Ill. GAS Sw\IeIl. To do ",at,posillon 100111 
'he SPAN .ncI ZERO Sw\Ich.s -r lrom III.. L.EO. S.. S.C:Uon 5 for mor. ,,,Iorm.llon .\:lCKII 
manual gas callbrwlion. Wh.n tha MANLJAL .wttch Ia In .Ulo mCKI., Ine LED next '0 ••ch IJWttch 

LEAR SIEGLER MEJ'.SUReMENT CONTROLS CORPORATION 2-3 

Replaced Pages: ated: 

June 21, 1996 
Page: 135 of 190 

.....,nage 2~. 9.4.1 (l35} 



STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN• 

-.Volume III 
Chapter 25 

Co. 

aECTION ZLS?1D CONTROLU!I'I 

InDle.ne. Ill. comm.nd lrom I"e LS710. T". _CII......". con_I 01 Ill. I.EDS .nc1 ....ulllng 
comma"" only IiNl'len '''• .J CIox lSi In U\. man....1mOde. 

2." E.o C;AU8I1AnON SEQUEIIIC;E 

TIl. E-O (E1.ctnl1OpclC81) C811.....,ion _"........ th. um. """.IM, .ctl".'ed ....nu.U" or 
.lIIom.IIC8I1". Tl\e .",om.lle cell tion ~ Ie con1lDurwD 1ft_" IIl8 !fOnt pellel und.r til. 
c:ALIBRATlON m.nu. C;.Ubran lnt.....III.'" conllgu"" und.rlll.lN'TVLenttY. Th. NEXT 
entry ae\I the Um. untU U1. neJCl caUbrwtlDn. In minutes. NI!XT elsa Indi...... wh_n Ute next 
c:.1I~ljon wfll DeDIt. Eacn c.elib...tJon sequence e-lQJ'.'es • zero correcalon to c.nc::.el out any 
aero drift tnet miQht have oc:c.u"..d Since the last c.llbrwUon. Manuel c.llbt'lltton Is. lnlliat" by 
..leetJng START ,",m lila C;ALIBRATION menu etlCI _."ng Y1;S. 

The ..." 01. ""II_on _u.ne. 1:1 Incl_ed by 'h. m ....o. c;AL PURGE. clla"I."ed on tn• 
....us .'n_. Tn. P'VCeA cOnltat cOntact CION.... aero aoleno6Cla .... activated and di."nCdtlcs .,.. 
lMl"fonned dutlng CAL PURGE. 

A"er one minute of PLltge. ZERO CAL app••l"I on tI'Ie "'us lin. and "",. zero conL8a. closes. 
Tn. curra'" loopa output "'. ZERO CAL .....1lI unl..o SH ("_I••nd hold) ,... boo.n 
aalva.eeI. All". completion of ZERO CAl.. bOth the v........ a ...eraged o ....r "'. ~.ro pertDd. ancJ 
\he % .rror of _pan..... Nnt 10 VIa RS2S2 ousput .ncs an Z.n» COtnle::tJon f.ClaN .... upd.-t.d. 

• 
zeRO ERA 10 1I1oPl."" on tn. _us lin. When .n" 01 tn. a,... valu.s Ie" oUlaIO. _If apeC:lned 
IImIlI. The channel U\8t 1& out af tOleranC08 Coen be determined by .......,.ewtng "'. % v.lue. una.r 
Ih. IndlvlClu.1 inot"'m.nt m8nu(1.•. EX470C1A" 8Mt100A, OPAC;ITYl tor ••cto I_mant 
Inst.lled • -
...."., two tnln 01 zeRO CAL. 8PNII CAl. eppe.rs on til. _ ..... Rn•• _ a_ cont... ope.... 
e .... 'h. _n CO c:I_. The ......... -.. out"", til. SPNII c:AL .-ou" un_ SH (_mpl•
 
• net hold) he. been acOv.teel. Dunno the .rru....pen C)'CI., the calOUI.ted .p.n .. ""'c••..., 
t"""uan nOnn8' 1"0"'1"•• to be d~pI.yM .... FWCOlGed. AU m ••..".m.nt .nd caleua.t" ••nn. 
not ~rt.lnln..o to callbNUon .,. dlNbled. AD ,ncerf."'nce 18l:)1e plna .... Nt to Z.I'Q. Th. 
I.mperalu", IS _"0 750" with 7110 rnm rn.....", boo"'mol.'. At. tn. CIlmplo1lon or.PAN CAL.. 
bOlI\ the valu.s .....raged oyer tn. SPAN CAL period••nd .,.. ,. error of .pan••,.. ••n' to ttl. 
"5222 outPut. 'oU_ by tho cument llsln _nels. 

All., "'. two mlnut. SPAN c:AL. TEMP CHI!C;K ."po.rs on the ""\Ill Nne .na \lie epon c:onteCl 
opens. Cullnll TEMP CHECl<. \tI. E-Q ""lltlralloll .nd U", -o\enolcl co."",.nas e'" ..mo_ 10 
.lIow the process-fI'Iounted InstNmenb to rwturn to proc;e......mpl. canditlona .nd pl"DOe_ 
,empon"u.. IS "'.Ced on tne ottI" Chen "'~., out"",. Durlng thIS on. mlnut. period. the 
t"eccrde, pens ...n.et tempwtature readinG. beNd on tempe,..tu,. full SQt.. Aft.r on. m",..... of 
TEMP CHECK. t,..e caJJbnltlon .equena mcompleted. the _.tus line ,..tums to nann.' 
operation. and the ptOCOlU control COnl8cl Dpe.... 

2•• DYNAMIC QAS CAUBIlATlON SEQUENCE 

Th. ga. cellbralion _uon<:e IS slmll.' 10 Ill. E-O C8I1I>o-.'lon _u.nce. Th.....jOr dl"."'...... IS 
In the .... 01 ...ne.1'lI II-a....ck pro_u", .nIl _CIt tornjlarlllu",. T ... "'nda~ 11.0 ,.- .'" 
.nl._ Und., tn. _'"Id"el_m.'" monUO(l••• EX4700A, S"'.'00AI. XX C _", (_ XX 
a.n..... th. Cle. concenlrallon. C;O. NO. etc.). Gee cellb,.tlDn ...n .....'oct.d lno\.ed Df £--0 
""lIbrStion by ..,.ctIng GJt.S und.' Ift.e-Q CALlII eonngurolion Menu. T'n'E .ntIY. 
ZI!:RO el'R 10 aleplll)'ed .11., gllbrallon _n....' 8IIy 20'" Is _. "'a &pec:IIled tol.ronco. 
GAS e_ III dlsPl.yed. oil., C811.....Uon. en" 11m. eltha, me......, coneent..llon 'en. 0"'- _ 
named c.IIUbr8UGln oas concentration bY mare th.n • preaer\be" vatu•. 
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SECTIONZ 

If 11\. oas ctl_lon .....11& .... wltll'n the __ ......... \he o.ln ..nder til. GAS CALlIS 
ConnOu"'uon Menu. XX 0 .n~ .. cn.nged qulrMI to'" _Uti,... 1ft. m ••aurem.m(.)~ The 
G/IOlcu ..-. the e-o CALlB ConllG..ndlon Menu. TYPE .... E-o and GAS.. " GAS IS _I_eel. 
gas cal_ Ie perfonnecllnll\••d of ~-o call-..n. 1011_ng the _ma _ ..an...t ttle 
Int.""81_eeI und.r tile E-O CALlIS Conflg....uon Me..... To ~..m to EoO callbnlUon. EoO 
m_ be .nteNcl ........r UN E-o c.r.uB CclnIIgu__nu. TYPE .nvy.
 

The Conf\gUl'llllon puc::nptlona .nd W_..w \III .IICI IS_be .n aub ....n... In tile 
conllG_on m.nu. Th. oonr",..~on not_ ...Iumn provlcl... pl.... for _ ope...tor 10 
docum.rd .....~dftc conftg yration. wnere anerw .. -ewca fOr onty on. entr,. ,PI. enuy Is not 
In.tAlmenl apeclftc .ncI th.,.fO,. eppU_ to .n InMNrne",., pt In ~fIIma In'h,Id'no en 
D"7l1QA. T". D4700A ....... be on .1t"",J 100_ 1 "" 2, "' fo the Informeuon Ie Inslrum.'"
_Cine to _ EX"700.... 
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LS7tD CONTJlOLLI!R SIICTION a 

CON~IGURAnON DESCRIPTIONS AND WORKSHEInS 

c;oN~IGURAnONMI!NU: PANEL 
aUB MENU INCREMENT CON~IQURAnONNOTES 

23. 
ACClIsa (D.O.) LOCK/OPEN 
c;oDE (E.N.) 0-1111. 
MENU (S) OPEAlSETUP 
UNITS (5) I!N~NQAVG~a~GS 

Ava 
T'Y?'E
Aac 

(0.0.) 
(5) 

~CJS02/NO 

'.30 
RE~ (S) '·30 

(D.O.). O"~L.AY ONL.Y (a)- allL,&CT t~.H.) _INTEl' MJ".E" 
(COal·~~,."""I""""""'" 

DEScIllIPTION: 

PANEL: Accz..... to an)' .ntry un".r tn. PAHEL menu c.n be mad. When the ....CCESS enuy is 
_Ia OPEN. 

ACCESS	 Olsple~ Ihe cumuli fta'us D' Ihe 'ront p.onel. OPEN Dr LOCI(. 

CODE	 A eode is used to ag:aas ce"aln p ....met.rs. Enter,,3OO tD chang. ACCESS to 
OPEN. Enter Ihe CDCIe egeln '" Chenge ACCESS la LOCI(.

)	 MENU Contro18 t". dLlp_)' 0' ~nstNm.",manu.. If OPE,., ....lae::tMt••ub manus will not 
dl:lplay or al.low antry of any"". lar an lnatnnnant \hat Is nat connected ancs 
CDmm..nlc:ellng. " SETUP Ia .ele"'ed. ell em')' nelda ...."ell.b1e ror de'. enuy 
rege"'I'" a' U>e 'naNmema conne"'ed. One. VI. _mpleM 8Y8tem 18 '" Pl.... eM 
operating. the mo" .rr.cient aatUno la OPERa Aftar nva mlnuUa 0' no .e::tlvtry on tn_ 
kel'bo.", VIe LS7'0 00111 eutomMIclII\)' .."." 10 Ihe OPER ..tUng. 

UNITS	 CDnlrDlS''''' -plel' ..nils. liNG d"p1e~ ".econd '""GIla" .."lis; ENQAVG dlap'.~ 
a ..erage EngU." uNta. avaragac:f OVtN' tna pertoCl "'ecaed under aach channel. MA 
dl.pI• .,. pra.......m ....nled Instrument O&llP'" cu....." ... wilen .ppll...b1•• 
Ca5(Ce"Urne,e.wGnnn_.CDnCI•• InCll_e. mlllllc ..nlla) end CGSAV disp'.'" 
....Irlc ....c .nCI eve..ge d.le. 

TYPE	 •ncll...l.. I"e I_rumenllype 'Dr the selected J box (eX (ar ex4700A eOIC0:zIH2o 
A".IJIZ8rs. Me for ap.oclly ma"II......nd a02 ar NO 'ar 5MII' OOA S~O 
An.l)'Zers. depending a" the _llian a'lhe scq....rI\IIIl.n.mer '" the SMa'OOA 
transceivar). If 8n Instrument.,.. conneececl 8nd commun~tlnabell I\a& become 
..".".lIe"'e•• HIlI wtll fall_the 1)'IIe 'a InCI!c.ole Iha1lna\Nment Is Not Ac:II"e. 

AGC	 AGe ... a ,.a.,.ng 0' aLftomalic g_ln contro' cu,.,..nt. used 'or ex470QA Analyzers o:n\t. 

REF	 REF'" _n lndlcator or tna eledro-optlc.al conCUUon 0' a pf'Oce~ ",ounlec1 tnstru menl. 
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J.~nrrlfClark Co. 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Pollution 
STATE OF MONTANA 

IMPLEMENTATION PLAN	 ontrol Program 

STA."lT (5) YE!llNO 
TVPE CS) EoOIGAS
 
INTII'.. ~.N.) ~:114 "oura
 
NEXT (E.N.) '-'''-0 mlnUCes
 
CONTIN (5) OFI"~O/SPANIOUT
 

ee.o.). OIS"","'t ON~Y C".-"I"'CT 

SEC'110N :ILS71D CONTROLLER 

CONI"'CUIU'TION MENU: CAUBIU'nON 

SUBMENU INCREMENT CON"IGURATION 
:I :J 4 

DESCRIPTION: 

CAU8_nON: To c:I>."g••n, "em uncl.' tills Menu. til. PANEL manu. ACCESS .nIty m_ 
.... HI 10 OPEN. When CAUBRATION senlnlls.,. campl.lI.d. ""ang. tIla ACCI!SS .ntry 10 
LOCK. 

STA."lT	 When YES .. "'.Cled • manual callbt'alion sequence Is InlU.t~. 

•
 
TYPE m._n. any .utomatlc Intenta' or' manual calibrations wfll uae Int.mal Sp8" d~.
 

GAS m ••M -"1 aUlomatJC Inte""al or rna"ua' callbt'atlona wlU Ld. eJC1..mally
 
cannect" vaS taatll_ and me)' corTeet vain ..,.tu_.
 

NOTE	 OPlOdIy monRo", callD,.a rwgardl_ 0' wIlldl 
"""' of calibralion .. "'.C1ed(E-O 0' G"'S) tlul 
will ...ys tAe 'ntemal 1..1'1) a"CI apan d • ..,ieea.. -

INTVI.	 AlI~ _laCllon of rtOW' oftan PrDe..aa-tnOt.lnted Irqtn.lments .,.. put 'nto aUlOlnatlc::: E· 
a ClID_n. UN Ill. Inera",",nt _0.... 10 _Iact an Inc_' from 0 10 24 _... A 
:zero enlry aUmll\Ma autom.tlc caltbtwUons. 

NEXT	 Indlcat•• "'. Um. until 1M n.'" .",om.lle .,.1I~llon. 6ynct1ronlz. "'. _rt Vf u.. 
neod COIl_on wII/l 1/1. Um. of day Ily manu.Uy .nlertnv "'•• prlet. _ ".I.y. 
(Th. Int.",... _.n .\IIom.ue calltwwUo...... "et.""In'" Ily ",. INTVL entry.) 
The 11m. ent_ CIIn De ' ....m , 10 ,~a minut.. C:114 hourw). Thill peNmet.' "'nnat 
De etooongad elu""" • CIIUD,..Uon 0' wIl.n 1NTVL. .. H' '0 "",. 

Fo' ....mpl•• If you _nt cali_Ions to occur ••cI1 Clay ., .:00 .•.m .• "'.n .nI.,"'. 
v.lu•• In mln",n. 'rom 1/1. cu.....nl Um. untll .:00 ••m.1n Ill. NEXT .nIIy. 

CaNTIN	 S.'.cts. continuous ZERO or SP N 1I11,..lIon. Once ZERO or SPAN Is .nt."..,. 
tn. call_Ion COnlln.- until OFI" n'....el 10 end R. If TYPE In "'......nu III 
"'.Clad .s I!.O .nd CaNTIN SPAN Ie ..t.ctecll .....n • contlnuou. eoO sP." _ 
.....1\. If TYPE In 'his menu Is seleClad .s G...S .nd CONTIN SPAN Is ••1...... "'en 
• c:.ontlnu_ GAS sPlOn will noaull.. OUT Is uHd to ldenll1y .n ouH>l-..rvIce 
.....""".nl. Cellllfallon '"'o"".llon Cloaa not prlnt·1f "'. IrtSlNm.n1ls OUT of MrvIoe. 
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Lsr1a CONT1'tOLLEft B~CTlON Z 

CONFICJURATlON MENU: EX.rOOA 

SUBMINU INCREMENT CONFIGURATION NOT1!S 

COlS (D.O.)
 
COzlS (D.o.)
 
HZOS (D.O.)
 
COZ (E.N.)
 
C~z (E.N.)
 
H:zD Z (E.N.)
 
COC (E.N.)
 
COZC (l!!.N.)
 
COG (E.N.)
 
COzG (E.N.)
 
H:zD G (E.N.)
 
C02 & CO (E.N.)
 
co & COz (E.N.)
 
CO & H:zD (E.N.)
 
CO & H:zD (E.N.)
 
CO OS (D.O.)
 
COZOS (D.O.)
 
HZOOS (D.O.)
 
COOZ (C.o.)
 

~ 
OZ (D.O.)
 

H Dl: (D.O.)
 
EX (D.O)
 

COl'S (E.N.)
 
(
 
LN.) • aNTI" NU.......
 

, 2 :s • 

Ooz••OO 
OOZ••OO 
Ooz••OO 
100.1000 
1.o-.z0.0 
Ooz.OO 
0.2.00 
Ooz.oo 
OOZ.OO 
0.2.00 
OOZ.OO 
0.2.00 

0.'89 
50.1000 

(s)·a&.L.ac" (D.O.). Daa"L,AV 0"'1." (ca)· cOz 

bEscAIPTION; 

EX47DOA: Ta ch_noe Items uNl., this men.... th. PANI!L. men..., ACCESS .nll")' m..,st be .... to 
ISeI 11'0. ACCESS .ntry 10 LOCK erwry .11., th. -atlInG_ .re oompl.ted.OPEN. 

XX S OIlPl'yS II'oe _ E-o _n ""Iu. 'or m ...ure....nt XX. whiCh can ... (S ".IURA) CO. 
~"IC. 

XX Z Dlspl.yS III. ,..ro 01ls.1 valu. (or m.asurem.nl xx. which can ... (Z ...1....) 
ale. 

CO, 

XX C Sots 11'0. ""n_nlrellon 01 NBS "·,,ceo!>l. st.nCl.'" g.. (l.~.n "am (C valu..) 
lrom ..,ppu.ra cyIlnCl.r t.g) lor g•• xx. whiCh can ... CO, CO:z. lite. 

I". 
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AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLA Control 

Volume III 
Chapter 25 ­• STATE OF MONTANA s ana Clark Co.
 

ollution
 
r 

CONl'IGUlIATIOII Mlllllo0_1--> 

DESCRIPTION: 

lOCO	 Denn.. the gain "aorw u..-ct to trim out v."'.....,. 'RIm kwtNmenc to ,~nt. 
TIM 'aClO,. ...n be man~pul"'" ......_11y o. _ a_aU_1y acIJ....... durInCI g_...11_.... 

lOCloVY cennas lhe gain 'aClor 'or Imalta..nce _n lOC and YY (a.g.• CO2 I. CO. ~).
 

lOCOS Dann. Ute sp_n dl1ft MTDr h'om the last cellbrwtlon.
 

lOCOZ Den". _ uro drttl anur trom tha .uI CllllbraUon.
 

lIIIN EX ... dlaplay 0' I"a EX470ClA cellbraUon 1tD1 numlMrr. If _ .. a .. no ta_
 
enteNd tnta uw nf'lYlW8" 'or. particul.' bOx U't. dlapley wCII tNt ..1. 

COFS Seta U"Ie eo full seal. vetu. in ppm. 

-• 
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Volume III 
Chapter 25 

an lark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

U1Y,O CONTROLLER seCTION Z 

CONFIGURATION MENU' .M.laaA 

SUB MENU INCREMENT CONFIGURATION NOT1!S 
2 3 A 

5~F5 (E.N.) 2G-7500 
NOFS (E.N.) Y~7500 

50Z5 (D.O.) 
NOS (D.O.) 
B~Z (E.N.) G-III.IIII 
NOZ (E.N.) G-Bl." 
5~C (E.N.) G-7500 
NOC (e.N.) G-7500 
50z G 
NOG 

(E.N.) 
(E.N.) 

G-Z.OO 
G-Z.DO 

NO& 50Z 
S~D5 

(E.N.) 
(D.O.) 

G-Z.DD 

1'1005 (D.O.) 
OZ05 (D.O.) 
50z DZ (D.O.) 
NODZ (D.O.) 
~DZ (D.O.) 
SlOAN NO (I!;.N.) G-7!100 
51"AN5::l (E.N.) G-750C' 

CHOft aD. ao,. (E..H.) • .!.Hn.Ji': NU".€" (I) ....L.aC'T (D.O.). OIS"'L.,AY ONLY 

OESCN"nON: 'MUaaA 

The SWe100A menu is used 10 sat pe,..m".rw loP.drlll. 10 the SMa,OOA S02INO .n.lY'Zer. To 
Ch.ng. K.m. und.r tm. M.nu, ",. PANEL m.nu, ACCESS .ntry mUS! toe a., 10 OPEN. S., UI. 
ACCESS .nlry 10 LOCK .111"1 .ft.r Ill. MftIng. Ilav.....n ....mpl.I8d. 

XX II	 OIll"I.ya til. _ EoO s"an ...Iue for m ••suremenl XX. which can toe NO. S~.(S 
valuu) 

xx Z	 ~"I.ya Ill. zero onset ...I",e for measu...m.nI XX. which can be NO. SOZ.(Z
Y.'ues) 

XX C	 S_ In. ClIl1CIlntnltlon of NBS ' ....,.."1. _nd.rd g •• (tak.n from Ill. from ...""11.... 
")'lInder "'g) for gas XX. whlell "n be NO. 5~. (C ...IUM) 

XX Q	 Defines the gain 'actors used '0 trim out yar181lons frQm tnatNment to InstnIment. 
The ,actors C." be manlp",latees manually or .,. aulomaUe:-ly edjusled during oe.. 
call1>l'lltloftS. 

NO&80Z	 D.rones Ill. g.ln f.ctor for Inl.......nca betwe.n NO .nd 50Z. S02 & NO
 

DB & OZ	 cenne. til. epan and zero dtln emir from In. I~ callt>r.Uon. 

150Z FS .$_ tn. s~ full .cal....1". In ppm. 

LEAR SIEGLER MEASUREMENT CONTFIOLS CORPORATION IIOZ50313 Z-" 
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Volume III
 
Chapter 2S
 

STATE OF MVl"l"'lJ"\.l"l 

AIR QUALITY CONTRT"'f-:---­
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

o. 

U7tD COIllTftDu.EI' 

DUCI'IPTlQN: 

NO ~s 6_ the NO full_Ie ".'''''Il~. 

S"AH NO seta tIM NO ap.n ceU valu•. 

SPAN so Seta the 602 open ce...a1ue . 

• .-
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Volume III 

L5710 CONTROLI..ER SEcnON 2 

Chapter 

STATE OF MONTAN7Je;--­ --.l~Subject: 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

CONFlou_nON MENU: OPACITY 

sua MENU INCREMENT CONF'OU_TIO... "'OTEs 
2 3 • 

ZCOMP (0.0.) 
OPS (0.0.) 
OPG (e .....) 0·2.00 
OllODS (0.0.) 
OPDZ (0.0.) 
OPLR (E.N.) 0.20·2.00 
SPAN 01> (E.N.) 0 ·1111.11 

(LN.) • ~HT"E" ..u...EJIt: (a). al.LLCT (t).o.). D-a"L,,&.Y ONLY 

Dfii5JtIPTION:
 

OllfACITY: "ThJa m ....... _ to _ ~""'et.". S~C:IfIC to tn. OP.cIty mon"o•• To en.nll.
 
".ms una.r I/\Is M.nu. the PANEL ....nu. ACCESS .m.., must M _10 OPEN. Sel Jr.e
 
ACCeSS entry to LOCK entry .fter tn. _I"!IS h.Y. Men coompleted.
 

Z COMP O'.ayS Uta zero corn".nullon value 'or o~dty.
 

OP S D.....yS III. Iasl E.O .~n ".Iu. for op.dIy. (S ".'u..)
 

OP G The DpACft)' gain I.dor ..-.ed to trim 0,"" vert.tio.,. fn:)m I,qtn.m,en' to Instrument.
 

OPDS Daftna the apen arift .rrar 'n::JI'n the ..at e-U~tlon. 

OPDZ o.lIn. the Z'etV ctnft .rror rram the last e-libraUon. 

OPUII 

LEAR SIEGLJ:.R MEASUREMENT CONTROL.. cORPORATION 1102503113 2.13 
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• 
LS710 CONTROLLER	 .aCTIONI 

CONFIQURATION MENU: R.E:CORO£R ounoUT 

SUB MENU INC"EMENT CONFIQuynON NOTl!a 
, 2 3 .. 

RECORDE~ (0.0.) "5 ---pe- 317 .,a 
JBOX lE.N.) 
SELECT (5) ;.:~ en."ne' nern. (H. below) --:-- --:-- --~-- --~--
TYP'E IS) _EClAVO'55-S>ilAV.SH --,-- ---,- --,-- --,- ­
MA IS) .....2Q/11-20 ----;4:" ----;4: --;;;: -----;r" 

~~~-..1!!-

DESCRIPTION: 

RECORDERS 1...: To "".nv. lIema ...-, !hili m."u. th. "ANa m ...... ACCUS ."Irl' m_ be 
_ 10 OPEN. _ th. ACCESS ."try to LOCK .ntry ."., lIMo -ncaa l\Ily. _ -..p1et.... To
.".b'. Ulill menu '0' lSlapl.~. !he RECO"O~.nuyunci., LS710 SE'TVP m"De _ 10" 0' a 
""'" ... 0' ." a ."alOO en.nn., _Ill _'ied. 
RECDRDE". _: To -nv. lI.ms ..".,.,. thIa menu. \he "ANEL m."u. ACcasa .ntry muoOl .,.

• 
_ to Ol"EN. __ Access .nuy to LOCK ~ ."., ttl. __ l\Ily• ...." compMi.... To 
.".bl...... M.nu for Clw.pr.~. Ill. IUlCClRDeI' .ntry uno., LS710 8E'TVP _ be _ to a -. 
." a "".""., -'''I _rca -.11.... 

J BOX	 SpedllllS Ill. J box or 1_........'" IIWt Ill• .obIN. RECO"Dl!R • win De conn_lOCI to.
 

SELECT	 AMlg"..o m.uurem.nt cn.nn.r Cl-'l/ftaflOII 10 • 118"1_ MCOf\Deft • Chan".l. 
Em., ttl. Cl..._ en.""., ".",.: ~o-aTlHzOICewfBWlSlO:2lS02'B02 
MlNOINO M/TEMPfMMHOJOP...cJCe-o"'(OPAC 
COMB"')It)I!I'ISlVEVAuxtzeROIZEROIP'S. DRO ."" F.~u. sc.1e) """ be 
entel"lld PI.,.. '01 ,...conl.' callbr8Uon (... 8ec:tlon I). 

Determln_. hO'll¥ output dIU '- Pn::tc.....a. ....EC UMS • funesame".al .....COnd 
m••..,,..m.m. Ava ..... tn. calc:ulateG' av.raoe rne.""'mant. 5S-8H 
(...mpl_olCl) ;"PIla Ill. I... 6-SEC 0_ .....",,,1.., _ ".ICllJv'oug" .11 
""1It,,.lion cyc:l" Dr ."y IJme ttl. 1/lSl",m."II. "Ia_ '" Ill. _"..., mocle. AV·SH 
means the 1_ averaoeG output as UmpieG and l'Ield through caUbnltJon CYd" or .n1'
lime lit. lr\SU\lrnenl .. pI.oeelS III \he rn__' moll•• 

MA	 Sets ttle cu".."" loop outpul to ()..20 mA or .....20 mAo (Reminder: the eight teco!'Uer 
conflllurelion .Ilows only 4-20 rnA O"'P<A.) 

LEAR SIEGLER MEAaUREMENT CONTROLS CORpORATION 
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Volume III 
Chapter 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PL 

L1171D CONTROL.1J£" SECTlON 2 

OESCftIPTlON; 

EXCESS	 TlIe ..I.dian ONLY prinla onI, tho.. m...u~...."'-'o:al....l.uona Iftal exe.Ml lila 
.s-cInMl high alarm _I. Tfte Mlec:llDnINCLD Pf1nta All rne..u..memslcalculauona 
th81 ... ccnllgureClln the LS710. 
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• 
Volwne III
 
Chapter 25
 -

Le o. 
--:1>....::::::::-- Air Pollution 

LlS7'1I CDNTfltOU-ER 

CONFIGUItATION MENU' PAJtAMlrTEftlS 

SUlSMI!NU INCREMEW'r C:ONFIOUltAnON NOTI!B 
1 2 3 .. 

BAAO".S. (LN.) 500 ­ aoo mm m~ 
IlWA (E.N.) 0.0' - 0.05 
"UEL <111 ANniIIIITUMlUQutOTHER 
FOX10 M 700·2000 
FV\IX,O 
Fe 

M 
M 

700·20110 
500 ­ 4000 

(S) _ SELECT ro.o,). D'-S~Y ON\.:..,. n· I.NTIIIT MADE ONLY'I' IIIURL" OTHIJt 

a ..CTlON 2 

DEaCRIPTION: 

PARAMETERS: To etwnDe h..ma &.Ind., thia menu. tn. PANEL menu. ACCESS _mry muat be 
..., 10 OPEN. set U1. ","CCESS emry 10 L.OCK .fter Ch.ng_.,.. QDlftP'....cf . 

•
 
..... U\. tuI, acale value for the ....-.au.. \npu'l .enaor .
 

awl', S lhe .mbMnt mo_",.. In pe~nt H20 (sit. ""'rage ma......,.. 1.""1).
 

FUEL C ClIla"latJons to ... the ru.' r.e:tOD epproprt tor the cted fuel: ANTH •
 _. 
anthracae. arrUM • bttumlno..... L.IQU • liquid:, onER hlel f.C:*ora 
• nterwd below tor .ny Dlh.r ruet type. 

FOX'O	 FueL FACTOR (0/11"'. _n nu.....rical f_ dlllQywd. tim... "n..._".lI>e 
"""uld '"'1...1"'.1 FO. FOX,O" .nt_ only If PuE.L .. _led'" .. OTHE~. 

FWX, D	 FUa I"ACTOR (WE'T). Wh.n " .... tn" nllm"ricool ....,... d1sI>I.yM. _ I.n. 
"'011'" '"'I".' ,...II"W. PWX1D nI• ..., only" I"UI!!L" _I.ded as CJTlo1ER. 

Fe	 Fua I"ACTOR (C02)' WM" ."'e_. til. ""m.ricel ".,... dLapl.ywd "0_ ~ual 
fuel Fe- ~C .. e",e"" onJy If FUEL ... ..'eCl~ .. 01"Hl!fll. 

L.£AI' SU!!OLER MEASURJ!.MEHT CONTROUI CORFOOIV.TION 2-~' 
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Volume 111 
Chapter 25 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

LSl"D CONTROu.ER SECTION 2 

CONFIGURATION M~NU: DIAGNOSTICS 

SUlI M~NU INCREMENT CONFIGURATION NOTE. 

cUEAA (Sl YESINO 
VIA (D.O.) 5."
 
MOURS (D.O.)
 

(S). Snac.T (D.o.). ~TOHLT
 

DESCRIPTION:
 

DIAGNOSTICS' '"'" CLEAR entl")' CoOn be eCCUHCI when the PANEL. men". ACCESS entty Is
 
_ 10 L.OCK ll! O"II!iN. 

CL...EAR Sna U'W diegnostlca th., .,. 10 be dear.d. NONE ...v•• f.ults whan the fram pen.1 
lIt.pIIlO the FAULTS entl")'. ALL. G1e....11 LS7'O 'e"lIs. 

VIR D\lpI.ys U.e nl'l'f'lW8rw v~rs.Ion and rwvlalgn number gf your LS7' O. 

HOURS O\aplays In. latal number 0' hours '''at 'h. LS710 " •• been to operation. 

LEAR SIEGLER MEASUREMENT CONTROLS CORPORATION 
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Volume III 

LS71D CONTl'OLLER	 • aCTION Z 

CONFIOUIllATION MENU: elul"".' Nom.. 

CO PPM. COm.......m."'
 
C~P8RC.NT­ ~ meuureme",

HzO_ PERCENT • ~~ meuurwment
 

DZ-_.......~:~~~. O ...cII7m menl 
OPACCOMB%­ COmDfned DlYOIty Dr .11 non zera vetoaty IlWInImenta 
DeNSITY. OpUcel d.naIIy _ ......m.m 
vELoc:rTY· V.'odIy m .......rwmenl Uvough aloPdli.ry }nput
 
NO PPM. NO ~".,,,...m.nl.
 
NO MASS· NO _TU (GCM) celc.ul.led W"Il m...u..m.M.nd I'uel r.ao....
 
SOzPPM· SOZm...........nt.
 
aOzMASS. ~ IIIMBTU at GCM colculMed USI"1l _ .......m.rrt and 1'...1,.aol$.
 
TEMP. Tem.,.""urw meaaurwmenC
 
AUXlUN\V. Al.adIYry m~nt
 

These en.nn." .,.. .....a as .p(N'D~riM.to ~ .",. lna.r\Imenta. Ea-=" chenn.' we.1I UN efT\l1•••• 
desc:.r1b-' on the wol'kSheew thai toUOWIf' the de..acnptjOft. 

SUII MENU 

•	 
(5) vo.fCHIYI!SlAIJTO 
(5) OFF/$-SEClAVCOI 
(E.N.) a .•
<E.N.) ... 
CE-N.I •••• (NOI.) 
<E.N.) •••• (NOI.) 
(E.N.) G-ZI	 ­
(5) G-~ 

(l!.N.l '-61 m'nul"
(E.N.) 

• Chapter 25' 

o. 
-­

(E.N.•• INTI" MAlel.. (.) ••I:UCT (1).0.). o ..~." DNLY 

Non T"t..ntlY only .ppe.... wIIl\ 11\. 0:1 PEJ\CENT ..,.n". All 011\., ""......1m.nus usa HI 
UM.nd LO UM. 

CHANNEL: WlIIt the "''''p1;on 0' RESET. tho PANel m.nu. ACCESS ."''Y mllllt bo ..1 to 
OPeN for channel el'llrl.. to be changecl. a.t the ACCe.SS .rrtry to LOCK enil)' _ft.,. the 
change..... COmpiMed. 

DESCRiPTION: 

RESf:T	 S .....1_"" ".~i"a param."en.. LATCM "OkSs an al.nn In the edlve sut. un'IU 'Y1!S 
la emaNd. "VES ar;au,oweedg_ .nd ca.r3 the .I.nn. AUTO ca"'" t"e .larm tD 
rw.et eutomatically -m.n the v.l"e '.llS belOW the .rNt. An •••m"I ...etlvat.ct any 
time. value exceeds Ute high Dr low Jlrnk. In the caM Df ~. an al.1'ft"l Is aalva'eeI 
wnen the ~ value f.lla below the ~ minimum. . 

LE.AfI SIEGLER _I.lREMEN"l' CONTl'\O~&CORPORATION	 2·2Q 
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AIR QUALITY CONTROL
 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN
 

Volwne III
 
Chapter 25
 

STATE OF MONTANA 

Lsna CONTROLLER SI!CTION 2 

COJlfIGUllAnoN "INII: C"--I _ .. (~ 

DeSCRIPTION: 
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AVJ'lM 

HI LIM 

LOLlM 

02 MAX 

02 MIN 

COLUMN 

OISPL,AY 

.I 
AVO 

RANGE 

S.,.cts procaulng 1.... 11\••'.nn slgn.1. OFF dnd/Y.... 1/'0••I.nn __,. ~ 

SEC usea 5-,.cond """n~".ou.v..... _ U\. e,."" veri.tlle. Ava uses the 
ave...ga vetUM (.ve~g" ov.,..... tim. pel10d ant..-.d ,or 'he apeClftc: channel 
....nu. AVO anlry) •• the .'ann ..anabl•• Both ~SEC and AVO aell..",. VIe ala"" 
proc:e....'. 

S_ tIM upper al.nn limit Iu.. Th. HI UM ratICI. IS D 10 100,., 01 fUll _I•. 

lSlIU 11\. lowe' .'."" limit Iu•. Th. LO UM rang. Is 0 10100'10 01 lull SCIIJ•• 

SalS Ih. 02 "ilIft .'ann I\mft ..alue. "The 02 MAX rang. Ia 0.30,.. 

S.IS Ih. 02 1_ .'.rm 11...11 "alu•• n.. ~ MIN range Ie 0-30"'-. 

SIftS the RS232 column .. whiCh. chan"el value latO be prtntad. An enuy at zero 
omhS~. meaauremant tram printJna, Columna tram 1 to 28 C8n De "'.c:l~. Eacn 
calumn ....""CI'\.raec..... tong. 

controla the m••suremanu. dLlpJ.y~ on lJ'Ie frDnt panel. V'Jhen 0 LI anlarwes. the 
m •••uram.ftf: for UW Channel" ncrt en.played. Th. a",arwd "umber lnd~ "'. 
o_ptay JIlOlIklcn. T". poeltionA .,.. numtterwd In two c:alvrnna ....rtlng In the upper 1.1\ 
hand cam., of the dmplay. N"mbe'ra 1..15 .,. the tina a"lumn _nd """,tier 1.-.-ru 
U. aec:ond cah,amn In the upper midln. 01 the dlaplay. The bottom lin. La ""rYed .s 
• -.-tustln•. 

a.. the tim. ov." whiCh m••aurwmera for. Chenn.' .,.. to be _v....g.d. Th. Urntl 
can De _t for 1 to eo min",••. AVO.I5O ..ts , pr1ntlng ...t. for. Ch_nn.l. Jl'or 
.umpl•• _n .ntt')' of abit .y.rwo.~ m.......m 10r _ CI\IInne' oy.r _ alX minut. 
twn. period and printa the • ..,.Ng. meMoLI,..,.,.nl .v.ry abc min",••. 

s ... th. tYlIl scal. an.log 131"'0_ for trwnd NGOrGlng or pft)USS CGftCrol tot. ch.nn.l. 

I 
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AIR QUALITY CONllttei,,",""-_ 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN Control Program 

-
STATE OF TANA Subject: Lewis and Clark Co. 

o utlon• 

CD""~T1D" "1_ -.... _ I_wool) 
CONfIGU.....TlON NOTE.S' 

INSTl'tU"EKT • 
2 S 4 

·.""""of ."".CTa AU. ...T1I:......NT. 
('II. a&A..lCT (LNJ. !HTW." "\AI_"" 
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cO 
,0,0" 

RESET 
ALARM 
HIUM 
LOL.'M 
COWMN 
DIS"LAY 
AVG 
RANGE 

CO2 
PE"CENT

"esirr 
ALARM 

• 
HIUM 
~U" 
COLUMN 
Ol8IOLAY 
AVG 
RANGE 

~~CEHT_sn 
~ 
""UM 
LOU" 
COLUMN 
D'lIPLAY 
AVG 
RANGE 

(3) 
IS) 
(E.N.) 
(to.N.) 
(to.N.) 
(5) 
(E.N.) 
(E.1'j.) 

(S) 
(S) 
(EX) 
(LN.) 
(LN.) 
(S) 
(E.1'j.) 
(E.N.) 

(lI) 
IS) 
(E.N.) 
(E.N.) . _.0 
IE.H.) 0-2. 
(S) o-SO 
(E.N.) '''1 mlnu'les 
(E.toI.) 10.0-50.0 

LATCHNE5IALITO 
Orr'5-5eClAVG 
Go5llClO 
Go5llClO 
Goal 
Go SO 
1'" mlnut•• 
2ll6-5000 

LATCHlYaSlAl.1TO 
Orr,s"SEClAVG 
GoZO.O 
Go20.0 
0-2. 
GoSO 
, .. , mtnules 
o-so.o 

LATCHoI"I't!lIIAUTO 
~_l!ClAva 

o-ea.O 

-• 
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Volume III 
Chapter 25 

eWlS and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

LS710 CONTROLLER SECTlON % 

COllflGUllATION MIIIU. C_...I -
COllflGUllATION IlOTU< 

..1_-.1) 

CO-ST 
CALC 

RI!Sn 
"'LARM 
HI LIM 
LOLIM 
COLUMN 
DISPLAY 
AVG 
RANGE 

(S) 
(S) 
(E.N.) 
(E.N.) 
(E.N.) 
IS) 
(E.N.) 
(E.N.) 

LATCHIYlOSI...UTO 
O..../!'>-SECI...VG 
G-1I000 
G-1I000 
G-211 
G-30 
1-8' minutes 
5OG-1I000 

IN8T'\UMENT • 
2 3 

-.--­
· · -----­-----­---­-----­

4 

,_. , 

OEW 
CALC 

liws 
CALC 

RESET 
ALARM 
HI LIM 
LOLIM 
COLUMN 
DISPLAY 
Ava 
RANaE 

Resn 
ALARM 
EXCESS 
ERROR 
COLUMN 
DISPLAY 
Ave 
RANGE 

(5) 
(S) 
(E.N.) 
(I!.N.) 
(LN.) 
(S) 
(I!.N.) 
(I!.N.) 

(S) 
(5) 
(I!.N.) 
(I!.N.) 
(E.N.) 
(S) 
(E.N.) 
(E.N.) 

LATCHIYlOSI...UTO 
OP'F/&-$ECI...VG 
0-180 
0·1.0 
G-211 
G-30 
'-81 mlnut_ 
10-1110 

LATCHlYESI"'UTO 
O ....IS-SECI...ve 
G-3D 
G-3D 
G-2. 
G-30 
1..1 minutes 
11.00·30.00 

· · · -----­-----­-----­-----­

· ·-.--­
-----­-----­-----­-----­

·e""'lItv l!.Ir ,aCTa AU.. Wrif.-TlltUMe.NTB 
IS) • MUlC:T (LH•• ­ EHTVO HUM.... 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PL 

o.• 
Volwne III 
Chapter 25 

L.ST10 C:O~Ou.Eft BEC!10N Z 

CON"G..-nON "IMIIo C__(~
 

CONPlG..-nOIl 1IGTu.
 

INS~UMEHT. 
Z :I .. 

~ftCI!NT 
Rl!llET ($) LATCHfVeSlAlJTO -.-- ­Al..ARM (5) OFF'_ItC/Ava
 
OZMAX ~.N.) 0-:10.0
 ·
 02 MIN lEoN.) 0-:10.0 · 
COLUMN (E.N.) OOZ. 
DISPLAY (5) 0-:10 ----------
Ava (E..N.) 1-81 minute.
 
RANOI!
 (E..N.) '.0-25.0 --------- ­

502 
PPM
 

RESET ($) LATCHfVeSlAlJTO
 
A1ARM ($) OFf"_EC/AVG ­
HI LIM (E..N.) 007500
 -.-- ­

• 
LOLIM (E..N.) 0-7500 · 
COLUMN (E..N.) GoZ. 
DIS"lAY IS) Go:lO ------ ------
Ava (E.N.) , .., mlnut.. --- --- ---- ---­
RANGI! (E.N.) 0-7500 --- --- --- ---- ­

~ 
RESET (S) LA1"CH/'\'ESlAlJTO
 
Al..AflM (S) Of'",SoSEC/AVG
 -.-- ­
HI LIM ~.N.) Go10.o0 ·
 
LOUM (E.N.) 0010.00
 · 
COLUMN (E..N.) Go28 
DISPLAY (S) 0030 
I<VC (E.N.) , .., minutes --- ---- ---­
RA.NCiE (E.N.) 0-'0.00 --- --- ---- ---­

NOTE. Ma.. c.lcut.daM .,. baaeCI ypan 02 m ••.,rwmenL It 02 mauurwft'18nt .. nat 
.vallall'. lar 11M __ ~1Io. "'.n • cal....letl"" ,,",sad ..pon C02. UNd...._ 1 C02 Ia 
..sed ..nl... III. maa "'.....nam.nl IS Dn ..Hoole ,. In VII. c.aM ......_ 2 C02 IS used. Yl/hen GCS 
units aN .aleClecl oeM .. c.aLc.iJI.'ed. Refer to section 41 for c.aIQl..Uana. 

-ENT'III:T .'''IICTa AlLINSTIUIIN.NT"
 
(S). :lIILIECT ca."'.). ~ HUM••"
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OPACITY 

RESET (S) LATcMlY1!SJAJJTO 
AlARM (51 O~~~!!!ClAva -.--­
1"11 LIM (E.N.) . G-,OQ.O -.--­
LOLIM (E.N.) G-'OO.O 
COLUMN (E.N.) G-;8 
DISPLAY (15) G-JO 
AVO (2.N.) 1-80 minutes 
RANGE (ro.N.) 60'00.0 

-1lH'l'RY ""1'IICT& AU. ....TJII......HTa 
rS) .......CT (LN.).!JrIT'aJIII NUUIIE.. 

LEAR SIEOL€R MEASUREMENT CONTROLS CORPORATION &0260383 
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'''''0 ",'nut.. 
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G-;' 
G-JO 
,-eo mJnuta 
O,O~'.IO 
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• 
I. INTRODUCTION 

On August: 4. 1995. t:he l'lont:ana Board .ot !lev1ew ePproved t:~e 

Depart:menc of Enviro~~ent:al Ouallt:y IDEO) Air Oua11t:y Divisio~ 
1...00) St:at:e Irnple",ent:et:.1on Plan ISIP) tor Lead in t:he East: 
Helena Area. The concrolst:rat:egy described in t:~e Easc Helena 
Leed SIP has been ~es1gned CO reduce lead e~lsslo~s trom 
..... rco·s East: Helena plant: and trom ereas ln and around C~e c1ty 
ot East: Kelena. A cOmponent: ot Che concrol st:rat:egy involve. a 
baghouse 1nspect:ion and malncenance progr~~ co pe developed as 
"'t:cachmenc #1 in che lead SI? as required ur-der Seccion 11 (C). 

Thls program meecs allot che requiremencs ot Sect:10n II (CI of 
c~e SIP. slgned ~ugust: 4. 1995. These requ.1remencs incl~de: 

1.	 Procedures tor ha~dllng bag removal and disposal; 

2.	 Procedures tor docu;nent:lng broken bags by locacion In 
order co ldent:ify 1nst:allecion or equ1pment: ~roble~5 
and t:o det:ermine che cype ot tailure (i.e .. abraslon 
or che:nlcal); 

• 
3 . "e .."ire::-.en:s tor :'n\le5Ci9at:i~g, edd::-e55in9. and 

correc~i~g prcb~e~s in ba~houses a!~er C~. ec~1vac1o~ 
of a bag oree~ cet:ect:or or. for t:~ose st:ecks equ~pped 
w.ich CO~S. a s\:cst:an:.ial 1::crease ot cpaci-:.y .e.ocve 
nor~el baselir.e ille~sJr.~en~s: end 

4.	 ::tequ.1re::"t'e:l1:.a [or 1:'1.s~ect.ic:1 and. ~.a1:-:'t.e;lance o~ ~l':.e 

:ollcw~~9 C~ a roc~1~e bas~5: 

la) Demaged begs; 
(0) "'1.r leell5:
 
Ic) Caking and bllndi"g or bags
 
(d) Proper bao clea~er !unc~io~ino and cycling: 
tel 3eg brea~ ce:ect:ors 
(t)	 All ::-evl:-:'0 ;>ar:.s for ~oose part:5 and unusual 

wear: and 
(0)	 Fans fer Wear. ~at:erlal bUild~p. and corrosion. 

"'s«rco has had a ba~house ins?ect:lo~ a~d ~aint:enance pro;r~~ in 
place tor nany years. This lnspect:ion end rnaint:enance pro~ra:n 

toas ensu=ed t:hat: "he n~~erous ca;houses are operat:ln; at: opt:~mal 
levels . 

.... s pllrt: ot t:he cont:rOl strat:egy described above .....sarco w1ll 
upgrade it:s exist:ln~ baohouse inspectio~ end ~alnt:enance ?ro;ram 
"hrouqh bet:t:er doc\;1llent:at:io:l. Thl s wri t: !;en progral:l has t:een 
prepllred t:o address baghouse lns;>ect:ion end ~a1nt:enance. The 
progrllJll will aeld1 t:ionally delineat:e t:he necessary procedures. 
frequencies. respons1bl11l;1es. end record keeping. 
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II. BAGHOUSE TYPE and DESCRIPTION 

ASARCO curren~ly opera~es nlli~erOUS baghouse uni~s ~hroughou~ ~he 

Eas~ HelenD fDCili~y. These baghouses provide ven~ila~ion ~o 
various processes and ma~erial handling opera~ions. There are 
~wo diBCinc~ ba~house s~yles used in Eas~ Helena: 1l ~he ?ulse­
JeC Sysce~ and 2) ~he Yoechanical Shaker Sys~vm. The followin~ 
narra~ive discusses ~he" charac~eriza~ion of ~he ~wo baqhouse 
s~yles. 

A. PU~SE JET SYSTEM 

The Pulse-Je~ baghouses receive dUs~ l~den air ~ha~ has
 
been v.n~ed fro:n specific ver.~ila~10n sys~ems. ThiS air.
 
~nder succio~ or pressure, .n~.rs ~he lower sec~10n of ~~e
 
colleccor (Figure 1). Y.os~ of ~he pulse-Je~ ~aghouses have
 
a baffle (which wor~s on ~he ser..e principle as a diffuser)
 
loca~ed in ~he hopper aree of ~he collec~or. which
 
d1B~r1buces ~he air flow as 1~ en~ers _he b~ghouse. This
 
sys~em decreases c~e gases veloc1~y ar.d aSS1SCS in ~n1!orn
 
parCicle dispersion. 3~sic ~ir flow in ~his ~ype of
 
caghouse is ::rom 'ChI!!' bo'tt.o:n ou'ts1c:!e o~ 'tr.e bag 'to c:".e
 
1n.1~e 'top of 'the beg. ?~r't1cula'te re~a1n5 O~ ~r.e ou'tsi~e
 

of ~:"e !/l"cr.l.c fil;;e:- and .. ir. cleaned of par~ic.... l .. _e. is
 
venced 'to ~n exheus~ s'tec~. As ~us't collec'ts on ~he !il~e~
 

oa9s. i't ~educes 't~e beg pcrcsicy. result.lnQ 1~ en inc reese
 
pressure d1t!e~en~1el across ~~e collector.
 -
DUs~ re~ai~s en ~~e ce;s Exeer~o~ unell a preset p~ess~re
 

o'1t feret>~l,al is :-e ..c~ed ~he:-ebY ~ric;;c;erir.g a p'~l se jet:
 
cleaning sys-:.e:;\. A":. prese-: 1n~ervals. goverr.ed =y :,;;'e
 
ditfere:1eial t>~e!s\.::re ;e.UiSe 5eeei~gs, a 't.i:::C!r ect.L:eeea !:.
 
ser~es ot ~o~~ally ~lcsed sole~01d valves ce~51r.g ~~e~ ~o
 
open. Diaphr~g~ v~lves e~en ~s a res~l~ allcwi~q a
 
i1\oll'.ent.ary in r·~sh ct. nigh pressure .air (90-110 ?SIl. T::e
 
air flews fro~ ~ co~presseo' air ~enitold. ~hrough e
 
d1a~n~aqm valve i~~o a blew-~ube. from which 1~ is expelled
 
ae a ~igh velocley ~~~o~~~ a n~~er ot s:ra~eg1cal:y pl~ced
 

blcw'~ul:le orit.ices. Air trom. each orifice induces a
 
secondary eirflew. cOU"~er 1;0 ~he pri;n.ar:/. several Ci::-.es
 
cne volu....e c: ~he cle"nil'.q air. The ai r pulse causes ~n
 
lnst.ant.aneous pres5~re rise 0;'1 e:-:e c1.ean side (1nsi~e c~
 
~he fil~er begsl which ~l"xes ~he fabric ~nd causes a
 
IT\cmeflt.ary reverSe flo'"" of air t.~roL.:c;h t.r.e tilt.e:- bac;s
 
sutf1C:'en~ for cle~:>ing. Si:>ce o:"lly a fr"c_ic~ of ~r.e
 

~ot:al fllt.er area ot ~he collec~or is cleaned ,,~ ~ny or.e
 
in,,~an~. con~lnuous flow t.hro~gh ~~e collec~or a~ rat:ed
 
cepac1~ies is assured.
 

Through ~his mechanism. ~he collec~ed dust: is discharged tro~ 
~he begs end falls in~o t:he collec~10n hopper. The dUsC is ~hen 

2 
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FIGURE 1 
PULSE-JET BAGHOUSE SYSTEM 

A rllTEn OAG
 
II /lETAINEn
 
C BAG CLAMP
 
o TUBE SHEET
 
E v~NTUno
 

, I\lO\VTUCE
 
G onlr'CE
 
H TIMEn. nEMOTElY I.OCAlEO 
J SOLE NOlO VALVE IN WIR,NG 1/10UGH 
or. OIAP~IAAGM VALVE 
l COMPnESSEO Aln M"''''''OlO 
... COllECTOn 1I0US"~G
 

, 'J • INLET
 
o HorrEn 
;. I\lillOC,", 
o UP?En PLENUM 
n EXHAUST
 
5 MANOMETER
 
T OIFFUSER
 

Page 25.9.4.1 (166) 



c 

Volume III 
Chapter 25 -STATE OF MONT 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

s . an Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

FIGURE 1 (CONTINUED)
 
PULSE·JET BAGHOUSE SYSTEM
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o~her reclaiming device tor recovery ot valuable ~.~als. 

Al~hough mos~ ot ~he pulse Je~ baghouseS u~ilized e~ Asarco are 
~anutac~ured by ~he Mi~roPul Company. (now ~nown as ~he Hasokawa 
HicroPul £nvironmen~al Sys~em.). ~here are characteristics 
unique ~o individual baghouse systems. ch.rac~erized below are 
~he Pulse·Je~ baghouses u~ilized a~ Asarco's Eas~ Helena 
tacili~y. 

1.	 Ccncen~ra~e S~orage and Handling Building (CSH3) 
(Nor~hl. general bUilding ventile~ion 

2.	 Concen~ra~e S~orage and Handling Building (CSH5J
(Middle). general building ven~ila~ion 

3.	 Concen~ra~e S~orage and Handling 3uilding (CSH31 
lsou~h). ven~ila~es ~he tee~er area. 

4.	 Sin~er Plan~ Ven~1la~ion sys~.m (SPVSJ. ::6 V..n~1la~1cn 
:laghouse Sys~8m. 

5. Crushing :-lill/Sin~er ?lant in 
6.. Sin~e::- S~c::-age 

7.	 A:~d Dus~ ~andli~g 

•	 CSHB Nor~h 

:-!anu!ac't~r.:" :-I1k::-o?ul 

Fuls.-Jet:Styl" 

Serial N~",.c.r Nor~h 890326 HI 

:-Io~el 1700J-10-20 'I':'!~ "c" 
Design FJ.cw ~a~e 107.500 ACFM 

Air ~o C~o~h Ra~io 5.4; 1 

Filter Clo~:, Area 20.018 tt. ~ 

:-I"...J::>er of 3ags 1.700 

Bag Size ~~ .. X 10' 

I 
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CSMB Middl. 

Manufecturer ~ikroPul 

pUlse-Jetstyle 

Serial l'Jumber Middle 890)26 H2 

Model 1700.1-10-20 TRH 'C" 

Design Flow Rate 107.500 ACf'M 

5.4: 1.... :Lr co Clo~h Rcs.'t.10 

Filter Cloth .... rea 20.018 tt' 

1.700NU1'II:ler or il89S 

669 Size ~W' X 10' 

!"'.i!<:-O-pulMtI~utac~u:-e:" 

?ulse-JecScyle 

serial :\'c;TIl::er 89032SH3 

360S-10-Til-H1':cdel 

25.400 .... CFMDesign i='lcw R..te 

Air to Clc,-h :I .. t10 6:1 

<.241 tt';::ilter Clctn Aree 

)EONurrJ:>er or 3"95 

411" X 10'Ba\l Size 

CSHB reeder Area South 

-

6 
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.5 VENTILATION FAN (5PVS) 

Manutac~urer Mikro-Pul 

Style Puls.·':et. 

Serial Nwrber ,.,1 North 930172H4 
#2 9301'72H3 
#3 9301'72H2.,. South 9301'72Hl 

Model 289S-10-'TRH 

C•• ign Flew Rate 52.000 ACFM 

3.8: 1A1r to C10Ul Ratio 

13.616 t~2i'11ter Cloth Area 

Number ot 3aqs 1. 156 

4ji" X 1 O'Sag S1ze 

Crushing Mill/Sinter Plant 11 I• Manu!aCt"..:.rer :r,.ik~o-?ul 

IStyle ;;~l.e-~.c 

Serial ~\;~":er 8'51'72,,1 

Model 360S-10-20-TRH 

Desiq:l i'low :=ta't.. 20.0CO AC~:"I 

Air to Cloth ~1lt.::'0 4.4'7: 1 

Filter Cloth Area (.4'76 t't. 3 

Nulllber ot Saws 380 

13a\1 Size (n" X 10' 

'7 
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Sinter Storage Aree 

I 

I 

Manurac:turer Miltro-Pul 

Style Pulse-Jet 

Serial NumlJer 845209Hl 

Kodel 720iC-10-20 T!tH 

Design F'low ~ate 40.00C> ACFM 

Air to Cloth Ratio 4.7: 1 

Filter Cloth Area 8.4B2 r t' 

~uJT\ber of Begs 720 

Sag Size 4W' X 10' 

1 7his syste~ will oe dedicated f~ll-tlrre to Si~te~ Plant 
Ventilation cy Octoce:- 4. 1996 (~ead SIP). 

Aoid oust' -:"':ar..u!act.\:!"er C ? =::"'Iv1 ron.."':\ent.al F'ilters 

Style ;:\.llse-"'e~ 

Serial Nu;:-'=::er 3H2 

Model B43F'CE4C 

Des1e;n Flow nat.e 2000 ACFM 

Air to Cloth ~atio 3.1: 1 

?'ilter Clot:> "':-ea EO it' 

N\:.r:'.ber or 3a9s 64 

3ae; Size 4>\" X a;.s' 

:! This baQ'::'ouse is per't 0:' t.r.e :lew dust. pneuma'tic co:~vey1~Q 
syste~ which tre~5ports dust from the ~&L bagho\:.se and Cottrell 
cbst cepture sYs t,,:o lOo the Concentra te Storage and Handline; 
3'.lilding (CSH3l. 

8 
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• 
B. MECHANICAL/SHAXER SYSTEM 

1\ m4!chan1cal shaker sys'tem is us&!d on 80me ot Asarca' 5 
bS<;Ihouses. Air new dYl'Isr.t1cs .. r.. subject: t:o t:he s,,:n.. 
b .. h ..v1or p ..~~ .. rns "5 ~r.e Pulse'Je~ sys~em (previously 
<lescribed). Gsseous ..nd/or par~1cul.. Ce lsden air is ven~ed 
int:o ~he lower sect:1en ot ~ne dust: collect:or ..nd ~r ..vels 
upward ~hrou<;lh ~he collec~1o" ""<;IS (which re~.. 1l'1l1 the 
p .. rt1cula~.. ). 3as1c airflow is fro", ~he bo~t:o", inside 0: 
t:he bSQ ~o ~he ~op out:s1de ot th.. 0"<;1. AcCord1n<;lly. the 
mechan1csl "shaker" syst:e:n is d .. s1<;1ned t:o collect: dust: on 
~h .. 1ns1rle of the filter b"<;Is lunl1~e ~he pulse-Jet: syst:em 
Where part:1culs~e is coll ..ct:ed 01'1 t:~e b"gs ext:er1or). The 
..1r. cle..r.ed or p ..r~1culate is vente<l ~o ,,1'1 exh..us~ stac~. 
Dust re",".tr,s On ~he b"<;Is 11'1t:er1or unt:1l .. predet:erm1r.ed 
d1fteren~1.. ~ pressur ... or preset: tl~e (where applicable) is 
reached. F1l~er b"gs IIr .. "tUxed to th1lT.blell. lit t~e 
bO~~O~ o~ ~~e be~ sec~io~ ot ~r.e be~hou5e. end ~he ~op of 
'the begs are tas'te~ed ~o a ~~&ker bar. ~ove~enc· of 't~e 
"shllker b"r" lS preduced by " nU,,".k;er ot d1fterent; "..e~~ods. 

• 
Two o! t:-:e t.y;::es e:e illust.:at.ed :l:'1 F1gure 2. Oro. ~5 e 
pneUJ"i".8't.1.C cy,:!.:"':.ce:" sY5':.e~. t.:-.e ct~e!' e:'\ elect::ic driven 
cranksr.at't de5ig~. S~r.ce ~~e t.c~s o~ ~~e ba~s a~e ~ast.e~ed 

'to 'th. 5ha~er =~~5. nove~e~~ 0: ~~e be:s 5ha~e ~~e bags &hd 
cacses ~~e collec~e~ per~~culete ~o ~all or! ct ~he ca~s 

intO a collec~!c~ to~per. T~e p"r~1cula=e "dust" is then 
periodically ~e~oved ~~c~ ~~e ~opp~r fer re:ove=y o! 
valuable :":'le-:.al£. 

C~araet.er1zed celcw a!'e -::-:'e ~.ec::'e;1ic~l 5ha~e:- ':)1';18 beQ~c\,;$es 
u~~11zed a~ A5erco·s ~~s~ ~e~ene t~cill:Y. 

1. Crus~1n<;l "1l1/Si~ter ?ie~t ~2 
2. Cr\:s~i~9 :v;.~ll ~J 

3. SlImple Xill 13~c~1~~ ~eo~) 

4. S1~ter ?lent (~&L) 

5. alast :~~r.ece 

9 
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FIGURE 2 (CONTINUED)
 
MECHANICAL "SHAKER" SYSTEM (pneumatic type)
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Crushing HiII/Sin~.r Pl.n~ .2' 
Manufacturer Rees 

S1:yle Shaker 

Ser1 ..~ Nu."'Iber UB 

Mo~el DU.~ Arres~er 

Design Flow R.~e :Zl. SOO ACFI'1 

Air to Cloth R..1:io 3. B: 1 

Filter Cloth Are" 5.702 fl:.' 

NUJ'lll)er ot Bags 4BO 

3"0 Size 5~" X 99" 

) This sys~.m w~11 ce ~edicaced tull-~1~e co Sincer ?lanc -. Vent~laticn by OCl:.cbe~ 4. 199~ (Lead SIP) . 

Cruehing Hill .3' 

Manu!act.\.::!'er Rees 

Style S~e~.!" 

Sarial l'\:.!!'.De !" 1I16 

!'!:o~el 

i)esign 710w Ral:.e 

Ai.r to ClOth Ratio 

Filter Clot~ Area 

N~er ot 3,.gs
I 3ag Size 

Ous~ ArreSter 

8.000 ACl'":-l 

4.5: I 

1. 759 : t.: 

160 

5i''' X 8 • 

13 
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"h;i_""""'''ewis and Clark Co. 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

-

Sample Mill (buc~ing reem) 

Manufacturer American 

St.yle Shaker 

s"rial NWl'ber ....79089 

!'lode1 185 

Design Flow Rat.e 12.300 ....CFM 

3: 1.... ir t.o Cloth Ratio 

Filter Cloth Area 4.145 ft' 

432 

s·· X 8S" 

Number 01 Bags 

Bag Size 

• This syste~ will not ~e used to ventilate t~e Crushin~ Xill 
while cr~shi~g ~ater~~l "~ter Octocer 4. lS96 (~e"d 51?). 

Blast Furnace 

Manufacturer
 

Style
 

Ser:l.al N\l~er
 

~od"l 

Desi"n 'Flew Rat.e 

Air to Clm:h ~atio 

Filt"r Cloth A%'ea 

Nu;nber of 389$ 

ASARCO 1ncorporatlld -
S;,aker
 

N/A
 

~/" 

350.000 AC,M 

8"7; 1 

400.930 ft.' 

2.836 

!lag S1~e I 18" X 30 . 

14 
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DU. 

ManUraC~\,Irer ....S....RCO Incorporat:ed 

ShaiterSl:yle 

Serial :'/I.:...be:­ N/A 

Model N/A 

Design Flow R.ee 124.800 ACYl'! 

Air t.o Cloch l<acio 97:1 

Yilt:er Cle~h Area 128.177 t t.' 
NUmber ot 3aqs 1.632 

!lag Size 12X"' X 24 . 

• 
Ill. EQUIPMENT USED 

.... DIFFERENTI"'L PRESSURE INDICA~OR/cONTROLLER 

The d~f~e~e~~iel pr•• 5~re i~d1c.~or/con~rolle~ is an 
inser~~e~~ w~ich re~i5~e:5 ~he press~re ditte~en~1al ~cross 
t.he :aghouse colleccor Or 1~diviQual baghouse mooules. The 
dev~ce is e~ errect.ive cool ter ~e~1~ori~q ~~. et!icie~cy 
0: t.he ?ulse"'Jet. c! ••nl~c; syst.e;,,;,\. Tt.e ~evlclt rnC:l!.t.o~s 
d1tteren~i.l pressures. and mai~~.i~s a ~anually se~ 
ditte:-eneial pressure r ..~ge in ct.e baqhouse by con~roll~ng 
~he treGuency o~ cleeni~g. A ~ypic.l ditr.:-encial press~re 
i~dic.. t.or/cont.roll.r is ill\,ls~rared ~~ figure 3. 

B. HOURLY OPERATING METERS 

Asa:co w111 ins~.11 hour ~e~ers en beghouse :e~s t.~a~ are 
nOC already cennec~ed a~d ~o~irored ~y che plent. compu~er 

t.rac~1~Q Sysc@;,,;,\. T~e hour ~et..rs an~ :he comput.er t.rac~ir.Q 
sys~em records ~he hours or oper"rion ot ~he baghouse fa~s. 
The ~e~.r reodings will ee dccumencedt~r s~ernit:"ol 1n ~h. 
Quor~er1y Lead Sr? repor~. as required 1n Sect.ion 9 lal. ot 
"he Lead sri'. 

C. Bag Br.ak D.~.ctor. 

Asarco 5:-.,,11 ins~all. o?era~". on:! ;t:oin~oin ball cre"it 
de~ec~ors en all bOllhouses excepc choae ~h,,~ have 
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FIGURE 3
 
DIFFERENTIAL PRESSURE INDICATOR/SWITCH
 

IEXAMPLE ONLY)
 

i:JfFTERZ."':Tru PFESSl.7t:£ 
PHCJTrjH£LlC P_I..\"I;:; 

4.5 70 5.5 

_. 

LJ 
SUB PA."'·EL VIEW 
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Con~1n~ous Opacity Monitoring Sys~ems (COMS) on t~eir 

s~ac:ks liS ou~lined in Sec~ion 11 (8) ot ~he lead SIP. 
These de~.c~ors shall ~e 1ns~alledby Augus~ 4. 1996 excep~ 
~hll~ untinlshed baghouses (under cons~ruc~lon) mus~ have 
de~ec~ors ins~alled were ~ppl1cable by January 6. 1997. 

• 

The broken bag de~ec~ors are designed ~o de~errnine chenges 
ln par~iculate. Which pass by a sensor ~ha~ is loca~ed in 
~he baghouse ..xhaus~ tlue. The rise in par~icula~e as 
measured by the sensor could indicate various things. s~ch 
as a shexe or pulse cycle to clean ~~e bags. as well as. a 
broken ~ag or damaged '~ube shee~. 70r this reason. it will 
~4ke ti~e atter installation ot the bro~en b~g de~ectors 
located a~ each beghouse to build up a protile ot each 
uni~. This protl1e will help i~ se~ting the early 
de~ec~ion alarm levels. T~e alar~ levels are manually set, 
and will be used ~o help in detection 0: tailed or breXen 
bags, T~e beg bree~ detectors will also be equipped With 
da~a loggers which will record verietions ot per~iculate as 
rr.easured oy the bag t::rea:< de~ect.c:s. '!'l':e early aler:n 
levels will ce set e~ a~ l~dividual ~~5is. as ~e~er~ined cy 
~he ca~ho~5e m.1nce~a~ce pe~so~. Theae levels will be ae~ 

atcer ~nscalla=1c~ and s~~~e dc~~ o~ ~~e bag bree~ 

~ececcors. end a ~rotile ot eech =e;~ou$e has C.e~ 
de~er~i::ed. 

D. CONTINUOUS OPACITY MONITO~INQ SYSTEM (COMS) 

There 15 an opec1CY ~Q~ico~ cur:e~t.1Y loca~ed O~ C~e blas~ 

turnace bagho~se s~ac~. A~o~her opaci~y ~enitor will be 
ins~alled en the ~ew dross plant begho~se s~acx by Ja~~ary 

6. 1997. These CO~S will be ~sed to oe~ons~r4te compliance 
wi~h epaCl~y li~i~s e~ t~e individual s~acks .•s well as ~o 

provide de~ec~ien et increased o~aci~y whicn may indlc.~e 
Daghouse ~a!:u~c~1o~s. 7r.e CO~S will heve e~ alarm 5ec~i~q 

ot less tha" 20" epeci~y. which will ~e useO ~o trigger 
inspec~ien ot a ba~house tor e~~ormal eperll~io". 

rv. PROCEDURE FOR ENSURING GOOD OPERATION 

Rou~1r.e inspec~ions lind ~reventive main~enance ec~ivi~ies 
are ~he core to con~inued proper epere~ing s~s~us ot lIny 
plece ot eq\lipmer.~. !laghe~ses are no exceptien. Aserco 
has s~ccesstullY mair.~ai~ed l~S oa~ho~ses tor years. and 
tully ln~ends ~o con~in~e thls prac~ice. "" order ~o 
decumen~ :u~ure ",al.ntenance actiVi~ies. ASAi'CO ...ill ut.1112,e 
B series ot caghou5e i"specticn tor~s tor the lnspectie"s.
(see Appendix A. tor for.." salf.ples I . Frequency ot 
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-STATE OF MONTANA 

insp.c~ions will be as provided on U:e forms. These 
inspection forms are designed ~o documen~ ~he following; 

a.	 Damaged bags: 
b.	 Air leaks; 
c.	 Caking and b~inding of bags; 
d.	 Proper bag cleaner func~ioning and cycling; 
e.	 Bag brea~ de~ec~ors; 

f.	 All moving par~s or loose par~s and un~sual weer; 
and 

g.	 Fans tor wear. ma~erial buildup. and corrosicn. 

Comple~ed inspec~ion forms will be rnain~ained in ~he 
Environmen~al Sciences vepar~rnen~. 

A. DAI~Y INSPECTIONS 

Th. Differen~ial pressure ot ~he beQhouses. which re!lec~ 

caking end blinding of the beQs and ~he effec~iveness ot 
~he cleanl.ng sys~e:n, will be .... esured on a deily besis. 
Some baghouses have more ~hen o~e un1~. such as ~he S1~~er 
Plen~ beghouse. This par~l.cular beghouse has 8 ~ni~s. T~e 

daily 1nspec~io~ tor~ lnclu~es eno~o~ di!!e=e~~ial pressu=e 
boxes for doc~~ent1ng each u~1t ot e~y operet1~q bag~o~se. 

One ot ~he re~u1re~e~~s in t~e lea~ 51? 1s 6ete=~i~&~io~s 
o! air leaks end baohous. ta~ opera~1~9 r.curs. A space r.as 
also been provided 50 ~he$e ca~ be i~spec~ed a~d doc~~e~te6 

on a daily basis. In order to tes~ tor broken bags. O~ -other ~eltunc~icns of the beghouse which could allcw more 
part1culece ~o pass thro~~h the ca;~ouse, bre~en o~Q 
de~ec~or5 are being ins~alled on ell be~houses nhich dc~'~ 
already have a COi'(S. 'the daily 1n5pec~1o:1s w.12,l also 
require ~~a~ ~he brcXen beg ~e~ec~crs or COX~ readi~ws be 
doc~.en~ed o~ a daily basis. A colu~, is included fo: any 
abnorma11~1.s or me1n~enance i~ems neeced to insure prcper 
operatie~ ot ~he beOhouses. Once a m.in~e~a~ce 1te~ ~as 
ceen iden~ified. i~ is ~he responsibili~y of ~r.e inspec~or 

~o no~ity his super.visor who will ta~e appropria~e ec~ion 
~o insure ~ha~ the 5i~ua~ion is repcr~ed and repaired. A~ 
~he bo~~o~ of ~he torm is a loca~icn tor ~~a zero ~es~ cr 
all of the catferen~ial pressure indicatcr5/con~:rols cn 
eech beghcuse unit On a ~on~hly basis. 

B.	 ANNUA~ BACHOUSE INSPECTIONS 

An~ual bAohcuse inspections serve eS ~~ ex~e~sion ~o tr.e 
daily baghcuse in5pec~ions. The ennual bagr.ouse inspec~icn 

w1l~ be performed ~o check i~e~s which are no~ generally 
covered by the daily inspec~ior.s. 'i'l'lese inc:l~de: 1: 
checking ~he dirferen~ial pr.ssure indica':or/con~roller 

high and low set poin~5 where applicable; 2) cr.ecking ~he 

18 
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clean1ng cycle ot ~he Pulse-Je~ baghouse; 31 checking ~he 
clean1ng cycle of ~he ~echanical shaker ~ype baghouse; 4) 
check1ng shakers. seals and suspens10n mechanisms. ~o 
insure all mov1ng per~s are cpera~1ng properly;'S) black 
ligh~ ~es~s ~o chee:k tor d_aged bags. or ~ube shee~s 

holes: 6) check door g .. ske~.; 7) check ~ube sr.ee~s tor 
s~ructural damage; 8) check hopper battles where 
app11cable; 9) chec~ ~ha~ bags are hanging properly: 10) 
check sc~ew conveyor where app11cable; 111 check tan 
hO\Jsing for corrosion; 12) inspec~ :a~ wheel tor wear or 
bu11dup: and 13) 1n.pec~ ~he broken bag de~ec~or probe for 
abnor~al wear or build-up. Th1s ann\Jal inspec~10n process.
along wi~h ~he da11y inspec~ions w11l help ins\Jre ~ha~ all 
0: ~he ASA~CO baghouses are checked for proper opera~ion on 
a reg\Jlar bas1s. A CO?y of ~h1s 1nspec~10n form can I::e 
found in Append1x A. 

1. TLVORESCENT-TRACER INSPECTION (BLACK LIGHT TEST) 

T~e ~r.crees1r.g a~~e~~ion ?laced on bagr.ouse 
pertcrmence ~r.d 8:f1ci.~c1•• hes ~ade 1~ nore epperen~ 

~hac e~ .!:ec~1ve ~e~~od tor c~.ckino Che inceO=1cy ot -e cagr-ouse begs is requireo ~o ~ee~ expec~ed baghc\Jse
perforrrence. T~ eccc~plish ~~~s. ASA~CO will u~ili~e 

a visiligt" sys~~,," tor cond\Jc~ing a"r.'.lal l::eg~o\Jse 
1~spec~ions. T~e v1s11!~hc process is a mechod used 
~o check ~he ccn~i~10n of bags. as well as ~ube shee~s 
4~6 ~hi~»le :lcors. Tr.e procedure uc111zes a 
1r.ca~descenc crecer cc~pou~d e~d a ~or.ochro~acic cr 
blsckl~gh~ de~ec~or ~o lnca~e dus~ leaks in ~he :il~er 
begs end/or _I.:oe shee~. 

The v1s11iQ~~ 1ns?ec~1on proc~dure begir.s by 
1nero~~c1ng tluore5ce~~ powde: 1n~o ~he Hup$~re~~ 

tl-..:e" air s~rea;" ot ~~e ba;;rho\Jse. ;>cw:ler s1ze is 
cri~ical r."ci should De 2 ~o (, l'l1crc!'.s aerody",-a.,.."iC 
dia~e~er. D~e eo ene r.a~\Jre ot ~he ?owder. i~ s~ays 
d1spersed 1;\ ~~e a1r s~re..."" and c1is~ribu~es i~selt 

~~:'ougho\J~ ~t',e ceghoua.. Ap;>~0)(1me~ely 30 seco",-~s 

at~.r in~ro~ucc1cn of ~he :l~orescen~ powd.~. c~. 

be;;rho\Jse tan s~ould be sh\J~ dew;l. end ~he clean si~e 

ot ~he bag~cuse 1ns;>eC~ed. All ever.\Jes where l.igh~ 
~sy e;\~er ~hls area are covered giv1ng ~r.e inspec~or 

an a,mcsphere void ef na~ural ligh~. A blackliqh~ 1s 
~~en ,",sed ~o ins~ec~ _~e bags. ~,",be sr.ee~ o~ ~hi~~le 

floor. 

This par~1cular proceo\Jre can supply val\Jable 
1ntor:na~10n by help1ng ~o spo~ligh~ problem areas. 
Inform,,~ion gair-ed r..sy help iden~i!y: 1) broXen, 
leaking, or misaligr.ed beg gaske~s; 2) crackS, 

19 
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breaks. or loose caullung 101 ,he ,u:e s.hee'; 3 J
 
rlppeO, ,orn, or worn fll,er b ...gs. 4) creeks ln se~s.
 

5) le... ks ln seals, or any o,her lsB~e whlch would
 
allow rna,erlals ,0 pene,ra,e ,he barrler be,ween the
 
01rty and cleen slde of ,he beghouse. Eech issue
 
men,10ned Above 1s !r.ade visible by ,he fluorescen,
 
powder when v1ewed under blackligh'. The problem ... r ....
 
ls ,hen p1nPOln,eO and corrective'aCt10n 1n1'1a,eO.
 

C. BAGHOUSE MAINTENANCE 

While ~he above t='.en~1or..ed 1:lsp~c't1ons are. necessary to 
1nsure ,ha, any abnorma11,ies or malfur.ctlons of a baghouse 
are doc~~en'ed. the follow1ng wll1 l~s, how ,he rna1n,enance 
or repair of any ceghouse rela,eO eQulpmen, w1ll ce 
docu~en~~d. ~ ~eQhouse Maintenance Form. (tound in 
Apper.d~x A) w1ll be used ,0 doc~men, all repa1rs ,0 
begho~se ,equip:ne"t. once a proble", has ceen encountered 
w1,h a piece of be~~ous. equ1p~ent. ,he beghouse s.upervisor 
will ~o~l=y ~~e proper ~ainter.ance s~perviscr (i.e .. 
weld1ng, plpe !1tte~. e'c ... J. of t~e need '0 have ,he 1ten 
repaired. Obv~o~sly ~his will o~ly happen w~e~ repe1rs are 
needed ot~er ,h~n thet ~h~ch w1ll be do~e by ,he baghouse 
~a1nte.~ence perse~~el. When repairs ere ~ecessary by ~he 

b30house persc~~e:t ~~ey w~ll perform the r8Qu1~ed 
rna1n'tener:.ce and doc'..:..,,:,.e;.t, 1t c=: ~~e att.e.::hed j;\a1nte:::ar.ce 
form. Ma~n'tena~ce ot the baQho~ses by the ma1nt.enan~e and 
bagho~se pe~so~~el w~ll be ccc~~enced C~ ~he Sag~ou5e ­
~a1~te~a~ce !ns~ecc!cn !or~. co~ple~~d tor~s will b. ~ept 
C~ t1le a~ the e~virc~~e~tal o:t1ce. 

1. Broken B.~ Petector Main,enance. 

ASA~CO has not yet ordered ,hese ite~s ....nd can no,
 
tin... li~e ,his sectlon until seein9 t~e cn1,s operet10n
 
e~d ~51nten.~ce ~enu...1. 

2. BROKEN BAG DETECTOR/COMS ~LARMS. 

S1~ce the bro~en bag detec,ors and the COMS will be
 
used as' a ~etection dev1ce tor ...bnor",.l operatlons of
 
a baohouse. the respor.se to these alarms 1 s very 
c~itical. ASA~CO 1nte~ds to have the alarms for e ...ch
 
of ,he unl,s placed 101 a central location. were they
 
can be monitored 24. hours a day. This syste:n is
 
cu~ren,ly be1ng used for ,he sulfJr diox1de CEMS on
 
the st~c~s. Af,er a bag bre~k detee,or alarm set,1ng
 
has been determlned. and an alarm 1s activated, the
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baghouse main~enance crew will be called ~o 
inves~iga~e ~he alarm. They will determine ~he cause 
of ~he alan., and pertorm main~enance ~o repair ~he 

condi~ion which caused ~he alarm. These ac~ions will 
be documen~ed and 5ubmi~~ed wi~h ~he normal 
main~enance torms. 

D. EAGHOUSE BAG IDEN7ITICATION FORM 

The 8aghouse Beg I~en~itica~ion torm will be used lOS a 
~rac~ino device ~o record fil~er beq problems and repair ... 
Each incide~~ in which main~e~ance is performed on a oag 
will oe ~ocu~en~ed on ~his form. This par~icular 
1ntorma~1on may be used in deeer~ining ehe cyp1cal lite 0: 
~he fil~er begs or ~eoccurrence of similer problems i~ ~~e 

s .......e .. ~ea. Since eech beg:-,ouse is difteren~. a !legr.o·~se 

3ag Iden~itice~ion torm will be developed for each 
in,Uvidual oagho,",,,e. See Appendix A for 3.q::o..... l;;e 3aO 
I~enci!ica~icn !O~~ sa~ple . 

V. DISPOSAL OF USED BAGHOUSE BAGS. 

ASARCO will dispose of exposed cr used belO~o'~se baos by• smelt.1:-:g t.r.e:n i:l t.ne bl~s~ !·~r:le.ce. "rh1s ~e'tr.. od w111 
insure :-ec:cve=y o'! vel\,;,~ble :-::etsls :ound ~n :.he expClied 
oegs. e~d reduce ~he ~is~ of beOhouse dust being 
dis~ricu~ed oucsice ot c~e ple~t. The bagS will be rolled 
cpo a~d ~lece~ ~~ a ~c~~acle cc~~a1~er :O~ disposal. 7~e 
bags will be o1reccly c~erged co cr.e tur~ace charge ca~ by 
appropriece melOnS. (payloa~er or torklif~). At~er che bags 
have been lo&~eo en ~o ~he charge car chey are 
~ut.o~at.ical~y cc~veyed ~o ~~e blast. fu~nace ~or s~el~1~9. 

VI. RECORD KEEPING 

All comple~eo caca colleccion records are ~ep~ a~ Asarco's Ees~ 

r.elena ?lant. 2.nviro:1ir.ent."l Sciences Depart.rr:erL't. "'11 records 
will be re~ained tor a~ leas~ tive years end are made aveilable 
tor review a~d ir.5pec~ion. 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

BAGHOUSE BAG IDENTIFICATION FORM (SAMPLE) 

00 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
"0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
00 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 () 0 0 0 0 
,,0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
.. 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 C> 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
cO 0 000 0 000 0 0 0 0 000 0 
KO 0 0 0 0 000 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
,00000000000000000 
,00000000000000000 
"0 0 0 0 0 0 000 0 0 000 0 0 0 
cOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 
rOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO OO 
cO 0000 0 000 000 0 0 0 0 0 
000000000000000000 
[00000000000000000 ­
000000000000000000 
~OOOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO 

I 1 J 4 ) r, 7 n , In II ,~ IJ '4 I::' Ie. ., 

CDOOR) 

--®--­
MII<rw PULSAIRE D & L NO.6 VENT. OAGHOUSr::: NO. 1 (NORTH) 

NO. 2 
Oola of In~pccilon -======= HOlnl) "t JI'l.p-:.:IQlo_ NO. 3 

NO. 4 (SOUTH) 
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LOCATION OF FAILURE 

1. Top oJ bag 

2. Middle of bag 

3. Sottorn or ba~ 

TYPE OF FAILURE 

c. Ver:ical r;. 
b. Hole 

d. Rir.g
 

~. Searn
 
i. Creese 

g. Secondary 

ACTION TAKEN 

N-New bag instalied
 

?-Plusged
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Issued to: 

AIR QUALITY PERMIT 

Plum Creek Manufacturing, Inc. 
Columbia Falls Operations 
P. O. Box 160 
Columbia Falls, Montana 5991Z 

SECTION I: Permitted Facilities 

Permit IZ667-M 
Date of Final 
Modification: 1/24/92 

An air quality permit is hereby granted to the above-named permittee,
hereinafter referred to as recipient, pursuant to Sections 75-2-204 and Z11, 
MeA, as amended, and Subchapter II, PERMIT. CONSTRUCTION AND OPERATION OF AIR 
CONTAMINANT SOURCES, ARM 16.8.1113 as amended, for the entire mill site 
located at P. O. Box 160, Columbia Falls, MT, for the following: 

A. MDf - face dryer, with a high efficiency cyclone control, and a 
design capacity of 45,000 lbs/hr of dry wood fiber, resin, and wax. The face 
dryer is heated with two Energex sanderdust burners with a combined capacity 
of 45 HHBtu/hr. 

B. HDF - core dryer, with a high efficiency cyclone control, and a 
design capacity of 45,000 lbs/hr of dry wood fiber, resin and wax. The core 
dryer is heated with one Coen sanderdust burner with a capacity of 50 
HHBtu/hr.-e	 

I
c. Two plywood veneer dryers, with a wet ESP control, and a combined 
design capacity of 20,000 square feet/hr of plywood on a 3/8- basis. The 
veneer dryers are heated with a Wellons unit which has a design capacity of 30 
HHBtu/hr. 

D. One wood-fired boiler, with a design input capacity of 192 million 
Btu/hr firing rate. 

E. Wood waste cyclones and baghouses. 

F. Fugitive dust from mill vehicles and log yard activity . 

. G. Two gas boilers with design capacities of 20,000 pounds per hour· 
steam and 10,500 pounds per hour steam. 

SECTION 11: Limitations and Conditions 

A.	 MDF - Face Dryer 

1.	 Face dryer emissions of total particulate shall be limited 
to the maximum allowable emission rate as determined by ARM 
16.8.1403, Particulate Hatter, Industrial Process, but in no 
case shall emissions of total particulate exceed 40.83 
1bs/hr. 

2. Face dryer emissions of PH-I0 shall be limited to the 
maximum allowable emission rate as determined by ARM 



-
16.8.1403. Particulate Matter. Industrial Process. but in no 
case shall emissions of PH-IO exceed 40.83 lbs/hr. 

3. Visible emissions shall be limited to 20% opacity. 

4. A source test shall be required to show compliance with 
Conditions A.I and A.2 above every three years. The test 
methods shall conform to 40 CFR Part 51. Appendix H 
including back-half. for PH-lO and 40 CFR Part 60. Appendix 
A including back-half. for total particulate. Only a total 
particulate test is required if it is used as a surrogate 
for PH-lO. 

B. HOF - Core Dryer 

1. Core dryer emissions of total particulate shall be limited 
to the maximum allowable emission rate as determined by ARM 
16.8.1403, Particulate Hatter. Industrial Process, but in no 
case shall emissions of total particulate exceed 40.92 
1bs/hr. 

2. Core dryer emissions of PH-IO shall be limited to the 
maximum allowable emission rate as determined by ARM 
16.8.1403. Particulate Matter, Industrial Process, but in no 
case shall emissions of PH-I0 exceed 40.92 lbs/hr. 

-3. Visible emissions shall be limited to 20% opacity. 

4. A source test shall be required to show compliance with 
Conditions 8.1 and B.2 above every three years. The test 
methods shall conform to 40 eFR Part 51. AppendiX H 
including back-half, for PH-I0 and 40 eFR Part 60, Appendix 
A including back-half, for total particulate. Only a total 
particulate test is required if it is used as a surrogate 
for PM-Ill. 

C.' Plywood Veneer Dryer 

1. Plywood veneer dryer emissions shall be limited to 25.0 
lbs/hr of PH-IO, and 25.0 lbs/hr of total particulate. 

2. Visible emissions shall be limited to 20% opacity. 

• o. 

3. A source test shall be required to show compliance with 
Condition C.l above every three years. The test methods 
shall conform to 40 eFR Part 51, AppendiX Mincludin9 back­
half, for PH-I0 and 40 efR Part 60, Appendix A including 
back-half, for total particulate. Only a total particulate 
test is required if the back half is included and it 1s used 
as a surrogate for PM-IO . 

Wood-Fired Boiler -



--

- - - - - - - - - - ------- -------

1.	 Boiler emissions shall be limited to 0.30 lbs of total 
particulate per million Btu fired, but in no case shall 
emissions exceed 57.6 pounds of total particulate per hour. 

2.	 Boiler emissions shall be limited to 0030 lbs of PH-IO 
per million Btu fired, but in no case shall emissions exceed 
57.6 pounds of PH-IO per hour. 

3.	 Visible emissions shall be limited to 2~ opacity. 

4.	 A minimum of two source tests shall be completed to show 
compliance with Conditions 0.1 and 002 above within the 
first two years. The test frequency shall be reviewed after 
two years and an appropiate schedule shall be determined. 
The test methods shall conform to 40 CFR Part 51, Appendix H 
including back-half, for PM-I0 and 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix
A including back-half, for total particulate. Only a total 
particulate test is required if it is used as a surrogate 
for PH-IOo The source test results shall be converted to 
pounds of particulate per million BTUs through an f·factor 
calculation. A standard f-factor approved by the department
shall	 be util ized by Plum Creek in the calcUlation. The 
department may require Plum Creek to verify the F-factor for 
their	 boiler using a procedure approved by the department. 

E.	 Wood Waste Cyclones and Baghouses 

1. Combined Sawmill and Planer Process 

a o This process includes the following emission points: 

Description Flow lSCFH) I 
Planer '3 Cyclone
Planer '4 Cyclone
Planer Shavings Bin Cyclone
Planer Chip Bin Cyclone
Sawmill chip bin cyclone 

24000 
60000 
6000 
6000 
6000 

bo The combined sawmill and planer process shall be 
limited to a total of 2.5 lbs total particulate per 
thousand board feet (MBF), a maximum of 25084 lbs/hr of 
total particulate, and a maximum of 12092 lbs/hr of 
PH-IOo 

-­
c. 

d. 

Visible emissions from each of the emission points 
listed in (a) above shall be limited to 2~ opacity as 
determined by 40 efR 60 Appendix A, Method 9. 

Compliance with the above limitations shall be 
determined visually as described in (c) aboveo If a 
violation of the 20% opacity requirement is documented, 
or if the department has evidence that the emission 
limitations contained in (b) above are being exceeded, 

il~ 

------- - - - - - - - -- .- -" - - - - - ­
------------~-



the department may require source testing of any or all 
of the emission points listed in (a) above. These 
tests shall conform with EPA test specifications under 
40 eFR 60 Appendix A including back-half. PH-I0 tests 
shall conform to 40 eFR 51, Appendix Mincluding back­
half. All sources where tests are required must be 
equipped with stacKs and sampling ports. with safe 
access, for the sampling personnel. 

z. Total Plywood Process Excluding the Veneer Dryers 

a.	 this process includes the following: 

Description	 Flow (SCFH) 

Plywood '1 chip bin cyclone 2800 
Plywood 12 chip bin cyclone 2800 
Plywood lilly Pad cyclone 2800 
Plywood Sander Baghouse 35000 
Plywood 18~ Trim Baghouse 15000 
Plywood 30· Trim Baghouse 15000 

b.	 The total plywood process excluding veneer dryers shall 
be limited to 0.25 lbs of total particulate per
thousand square feet (HSF) of plywood on a 3/S- basis. 
a maximum of 5.0 lbslhr of total particulate, and a 
maximum of 2.5 lbslhr of PM-10. 

c.	 Visible emissions from each of the emission points 
listed in (a) above shall be limited to 2~ opacity as 
determined by 40 CFR 60 Appendix A. Method 9. 

d.	 Compliance with the above limitations shall be 
determined visually as described in (c) above. If a 
violation of the 2~ opacity requirement is documented. 
or if the department has evidence that the emission 
limitations contained in (b) above are being exceeded, 
the department may require source testing of any or all 
of the emission points listed in (a) above. These 
tests shall conform with EPA test specifications under 
40 eFR 60 Appendix A including back-half. PH-10 tests 
shall conform to 40 eFR 51. Appendix Mincluding back­
half. All sources where tests are required must be 
equipped with stacks and sampling ports. with safe 
access for the sampling personnel. 

3. Total MDF Process Excluding Drying 

• a. This process shall include the following emission 
points: 



•
 Description Flow (SCFM)
 

MOF chip cyclone	 10000 
~DF N. Surge Bin Cyclone 7500 
--"'MDF S. Surge Bin eyclone 7500 
~DF N. Sander Baghouse 55000 
'-HDF S. Sander Baghouse 55000 

--HDF Board Trim Baghouse 5000 
~DF Sanderdust Fuel Baghouse 5000 
'-HDF Hogfuel Blr Sndrdst Bghs 15000 
~DF In-line Baghouse 50000 
~DF eps &In-line Baghouse 50000 
'--MDF Metering Bin Baghouse 50000 

HDF Fire Dmp Cyc (emerg. only) 
"HDF FeHer Baghouse 11 50000 
~DF Felter Baghouse 12 50000 

HDF Reject Fiber eyc &Baghouse 50006 

b.	 The HDF process excluding drying shall be limited to 
1. 5 "I bs of total particulate per thousand square feet 
(MSF) on a 3/4- basis, a maximum of 19.69 lbs/hr of 
total particulate, and a maximum of 9.85 lbs/hr of 
PM-I0. 

c.	 Visible emissions from each of the emission points 
listed in (a) above shall be limited to 20S opacity as 
determined by 40 eFR 60 Appendix A, Hethod 9. 

d.	 Compliance with the above limitations shall be 
determined visually as described in (c) above. If a 
violation of the 20% opacity requirement is documented, 
or if the department has evidence that the emission 
limitations contained in (b) above are being exceeded, 
the department may require source testing of any or all 
of the emission points listed in (a) above. These 
tests shall conform with EPA test specifications under 
40 CFR 60 Appendix A including back-half. PH-IO tests 
shall conform to 40 eFR 51, Appendix H including back­
half. All sources where tests are required must be 
equipped with stacks and sampling ports, with safe 
access for the sampling personnel. 

F. Fugitive Dust from Hill Vehicles and log Yard Activity 

_e 

1. Chemical dust suppressant shall be applied to the major
roads on the log yard to control fugitive dust from all log
handling equipment. The application schedule shall be no 
less than once per year. Water sprays shall be used as 
necessary to control dust emissions on active areas of the 
log yard. The opacity of the log yard dust emissions shall 
not exceed 20r. at any time. 



2. Chemical dust suppressant shall be appl ied to the major haul -
routes throughout the plant to control fugitive dust from 
the haul trucks. The application schedule shall be not less 
than once per year. The opacity of the haul road dust 
emissions shall not exceed 20% at any time. 

G.	 Gas Boilers 

1.	 Boiler emissions shall be limited to 0.40 lbs of total 
particulate per million Btu fired, but in no case shall 
emissions exceed 17.92 pounds of total particulate per hour. 

Z.	 Boiler emissions shall be limited to 0.40 lbs of PH-IO per
million Btu fired, but in no case shall emissions exceed 
17.92	 pounds of PH-I0 per hour. 

3.	 Visible emissions shall be limited to 20% opacity. 

H. Recipient shall comply with all other applicable state, federal
 
and local air quality rules.
 

SECTION III: Monitoring and Reporting 

No ambient monitoring will be required at thi s time. 

SECTION IV: General Conditions -A. Inspection - The recipient shall allOW the bureau's 
representatives access to the source at all reasonable times for the purpose
of making inspections, surveys, collecting samples, obtaining data, and 
otherwise conducting all necessary functions related to this permit. 

B. Waiver - The permit and all the terms, conditions, and matters 
stated herein shall be deemed accepted if the recipient fails to appeal as 
indicated below. 

C.. Compliance with Statutes and Regulations - Specific listing of 
requirements, limitations, and conditions contained herein doses not relieve 
the applicant from compliance with all applicable statutes and administrative 
regulations including amendments thereto, nor waive the right of the bureau to 
require compliance with all applicable statutes and administrative 
regulations, including amendments thereto. 

O. Enforcement - Violations of limitations, conditions and 
requirements contained herein may constitute grounds for permit revocation, 
penalties or other enforcement as specified in § 15-2-401, MeA. 

E. Appeals - Any person or persons who are jointly or severally
adversely affected by the bureau's decision may request, within fifteen (15)
days after the bureau renders its decision, upon affidaVit, setting forth the 
grounds therefore, a hearing before the Board. A hearing shall be held under 
the prOVision of the Montana Administrative Procedures Act. The bureau's 
decision on the application is not final unless fifteen (15) days have elapsed• 
and there is no request for a hearing under this section. The filing of a ­



• request for a hearing postpones the effective date of the bureau's decision 
until the conclusion of the hearing and issuance of a final decision by the 
Board. 

F. Application Data - Information submitted on behalf of an air 
quality permit application is hereby incorporated as a condition of that 
permit including commencement and completion dates of construction. 

G. Permit Inspection - As required by ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of 
Permit, a copy of the air quality permit shall be made available for 
inspection by air quality personnel at the location of the permitted source. 

H. Permit Duration - This permit is null and void if the HDF, plywood
plant, sawmill or boiler is torn down, removed, or not capable of being
operated for two years. 

I. Permit Fees - Pursuant to Section 75-2-211, MCA, as amended by the 
1991 Legislature, the continuing validity of this permit is conditional upon
the payment by the permittee of an annual operation fee, as required by that 
Section and rules adopted thereunder by the Board of Health and Environmental 
Sciences. 

SECTION V: Operational Reporting Requirements 

Plum Creek 'shall submit the following production and operation
information annually to the AQB by Harch 1st of each year. This information 
is required for use in calculation of the annual emission inventory. 

A. Annual production information calculated on a calendar year basis 
for the previous calendar year. 

Source	 Units of Material Processed 

MDF Plant Million SQ ft produced 3/4· basis 
Plywood Plant Million sq ft produced 3/8· basis 
Lumber Hi 11 Million board ft produced
Wood-fired Boiler Millions of BTUs produced
Cyclones and Baghouses Hours of operation 
Veneer Dryer 10· ft 2 of plywood on a 3/8" basis 

processed
Face Dryer Tons of fiber dried including resin and 

wax 
Core Dryer Tons of fiber dried including resin and 

wax 

B.	 Hours of operation for the following sources: 
]1

HDF Plant 

•	 
Plywood Pl ant 
Lumber Hill 
Wood-fired Boiler 

I 



-
C. fugitive dust information consisting of a listing of all plant 
vehicles including: 

Vehicle type;

Vehicle weight;

Number of tires on vehicle;

Average trip length;

Number of trips per day;

Average vehicle speed;

Area of activity;

Vehicle fuel usage (gasoline or diesel) - annual total;
 
Hours of operation of water trucks;

Chemical dust suppressant application schedule.
 

-

• ­



Permit Analysis 

Plum Creek ~ Columbia Falls 
Permit Modification - Columbia Falls Facility 

A. Introduction 

Plum Creek Manufacturing currently operates a sawmill, planer, pl.r-ood
plant, and a medium density fiberboard plant at the Columbia falls site. 
Prior to this permit modification only the plywood veneer dryer (AQB '2667),
the Wellons unit (AQB '1501), the MOF fiber dryers (AQB '2233), new baghouses

. at the HDF plant (AQB '2174), and the original MOF plant (AQB '5640051073) 
were subject to air qual ity permits. The sawmill and the plywood phnt pre~ 
date the Montana Clean Air Act and were not reqUired to obtain a permit unless 
a modi ficat ion of the source occurred, or a standard changed affecting the 
heil ity. . 

On July 1, 1987, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) promulgated 
new ambient air quality standards for particulate matter with an aerodynamic
diameter of 10 microns or less (PM-IO). The annual standard is 50 pg/m1 and 
the 24~hour standard is ISO pg/m1

• These standards were in turn adopted by 
the Montana Board of Health and Environmental Sciences on April 15, 1988. On 
August 7, 1987, EPA designated Columbia Falls as a PH-IO Group II area. 
Subsequent ambient air monitoring showed violations of the 24-hour PH-I0 
standard. On November 15, 1990, the 1990 amendments to the Federal Clean Air 
Act designated Columbia Falls as a nonattainment area. As a result of this 
designation, the department was required to develop a PM-IO emission control 
program as part of the State Implementation Plan (SIP) to bring the Columbia 
Falls area into compliance with the PH·I0 standards and demonstrate 
maintenance of the standards. 

In order to identify the emission sources which were contributing to 
violations of the PM~lO standards, the department conducted a chemical mass 
balance study (eMB). Plum Creek was identified by this study as contributing
18% to the source apportionment. The veneer dryers contributed 12.73~, the 
fiber dryers contributed 5.211., and the boiler contributed 0.96% to the 
apportionment. The majority of the problem was determined to be re-entrained 
road dust. 

The sources contributing to the PM-lO problem have been identified by 
the CMS analysis. Control plans are being developed for each source or source 
category inclUding industrial sources (Plum Creek Manufacturing). Since the 
SIP must also demonstrate maintenance of the standards, the control plan must 
also contain enforceable limits on emission points which were not identified 
as contributing to the problem, but could contribute if emissions were allowed 
to substantially increase over what they were during the eMB study period. 

• 
Therefore, this permit sets allowable limits for wood-waste transfer cyclones, 
fugitive dust, and baghouses as well as limits for the veneer dryers, the 
fiber dryers and the boiler . 



-
B. Process Description 

This facility consists of three plants which are all located at the same 
site: the sawmill, the plywood mill, and the MOF fiberboard plant. The 
sawmill and plywood mill receive raw logs by truck. The logs are stored and 
sorted before being transferred to the mill for sawing into dimension lumber, 
or to the plywood plant for peeling into veneer. Waste wood such as chips and 
planer shavings are transferred to the MDF plant for processing into 
fiberboard. Wood shavings are also received from outside facilities as raw 
material for the fiberboard plant. All three plants share one boiler as a 
source of process steam for their operations. The boiler uses wood as a fuel 

,and burns a mixture of bark, sawdust, sanderdust, and reject material from the 
plywood and fiberboard operations. The veneer dryer is also heated with wood 
through the use of a Wellons cell. The exhaust gases from the Wellons unit 
make direct contact with the veneer and then exit to atmosphere through an E­
tube wet electrostatic precipitator. This scrubber was installed during the 
summer of 1991 and should reduce veneer dryer emissions from that recorded 
during the study period of September 1989 through April 1990. 

The fiber dryers are also heated primarily with wood. One Coen and two 
Energex sanderdust burners heat the f1asn-tube dryers to dry the wood fiber 
for fiberboard manufacture. The dryers are controlled with long cone high
efficiency multic10nes. 

Fugitive emissions from wood-waste transfer are controlled with 
baghouses or cyclones. Fugitive emissions from haul roads and the log deck 
are controlled with chemical dust suppressant. 

The only change reflected in this permit is to include the entire 
facil ity in the permit. Also, a reduction in fuqHive dust occurs due to 
chemical stabilization of plant roads and log yard areas. 

C. Applicable Regulations 

1. ARM 16.8.821 Ambient Standards for PH-IO 

Plum Creek must demonstrate compliance with the applicable ambient 
air quality standards. The latest ambient data is shOWing
compliance with the standards and the permit requirements are 
designed to establish enforceable limits in order to maintain 
compliance into the future. 

2. ARM 16.8.1I13{a) Modification of Permit 

The department is allowed to modify Plum Creek's permit due to a 
change in the applicable PH-IO standard adopted by the Board of 
Health and Environmental Sciences. Plum Creek may appeal the 
department's modification to the Board. 

-




3. ARM 16.8.1113(b) Modification of Permit 

Plum Creek may request a modification of the permit for changed 
conditions of operation at a source or stack. which do not result 
in an increase in emissions beyond those found in its permit. 

4. ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of Permit 

Plum Creek must maintain a copy of their air quality permit at the 
mill site and make that copy available for inspection by
department personnel upon request. 

5. ARM 16.8.1117 Compliance with Other Statutes and Rules 

Plum Creek must comply with all other applicable state, federal, 
and local laws and regulations. 

6. ARH 16.8.1401 Particulate Hatter, Airborne 

This section requires reasonable precautions for fugitive emission 
sources and Reasonably Available Control Technology (RACT) for 
existing fugitive sources located in a nonattainment area. The 
department, in consultation with EPA, has determined that the use 
of chemical stabilization on major haul roads and on major roads 
in the log decks, in conjunction with watering, will satisfy these 
requirements.-e 

7. ARH 16.8.1402 Particulate Hatter, Fuel Burning Equipment 

This rule applies to the boiler which was installed during the 
building of the fiberboard plant (1972). 

8. ARH 16.8.1403 Particulate Hatter, Industrial Process 

This rule applies to the MDF fiber dryers, and the veneer dryers. 
This rule allows the weight of the fuel used in the process to be 
included as part of the process weight. 

Fiber Dryer Calculation: 

Maximum dryer capacity 45000 lb/hr dry (10% moisture) 
- 4500 1b/hr subtract moisture 
41500 lb/hr 

This material consists of 91.5~ wood, ax resin, and 0.5% wax. 

(41500 lb/hr)(0.91S) = 38000 lb/hr wood 
(41S0a lb/hr) (0.08) • 3300 lb/hr resin 
(41500 1b/hr)(0.005). ZOO lb/hr wax 

• 



· _-_ _._-­

-
Input material to dryer 

~ood 45~ moisture '" (38000 'lb/hr)(1.45)
resin 45~ moisture", (3300 lb/hr)(1.45} 
~ax 53~ moisture .. (300 lb/hr)(1.53} 
Total wt into dryer 

.. 

.. 
55100 lb/hr
4800 • 
300· 

60200 • 

Add fuel to face dryer 

Capacity of Energex burners - 45 million Btu/hr 
Fuel heat content - 7450 Btu/lb
(45 HMBtu/hr)/7450 Btu/lb .. 6040 lb/hr fuel 

Total 
dryer 

process weight = 60200 + 6040 = 66240 lb/hr for the face 

The allowable calculation for the core dryer is the same for 
material input. The fuel calculation is different because of the 
Coen burner with a capacity of 50 million Btu per hour. 

Capacity of Coen - 50 HMBtu/hr
Fuel heat content - 7450 Btu/lb
(50 HMBtu/hr)/7450 Btu/lb a 6711 lb/hr fuel 

Total process weight 
dryer. 

.. 60200 + 6711 .. 
. 

66911 lb/hr for the core 

-­9. ARM 16.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants 

RACT requirements have been set at·Z~ opacity, and require all 
existing sources in nonattainment areas to comply. 

10. ARM 16.8.900 PSD 

The Plum Creek-Columbia Falls facility is a major stationary 
source; however, it is an existing plant and this permit is a 
reduction in emissions. Therefore, PSD is not applicable to this 
permit review. 

11. ARM 16.8.1423 NSPS 

There is no New Source Performance Standard for plywood plants or 
medium density fiberboard plants. Therefore, NSPS does not apply 
to this permit review. 

12. Plum Creek - Columbia Falls RACT Analysis 

• 
a. 

b. 

Wood-fired Boiler - This boiler was not shown to impact the 
nonattainment area significantly. Therefore, no change in 
allowable emissions is applicable to this unit. The fuel 
burning rule continues to apply. 

MDF Fiber Dryers - The emission controls for both the face 
and core dryer were replaced in 1988 and 1989. The -



emissions for the fiber dryers were compared with other 
dryers throughout the country in 1987. At that time the 
average emission limit from fiber dryers surveyed was 70.3 
lbs of particulate per hr, while the Plum Creek dryers were 
limited to 36 lbs/hr. Since this emission level is 
approximately one-half of the current average in the
industry it qualifies as RAeT for fiber dryers. 

c.	 Plywood Veneer Dryers - A new wet electrostatic precipitator 
has just been installed on the two veneer dryers at Columbia 
Falls to control emissions from both dryers. The dryers are 
wood-fired and contain the combustion emissions. Source 
tests from Oregon show control efficiencies between 76~ and 
86% as BACT. Since some control of this source is needed to 
show attainment with the SIP, RACT is required in setting 
the allowable. The existing process rate rule allows up to 
28 lb/hr depending on moisture content of the wet veneer. 
This would allow 123 tons per year from this source which 
threatens to exceed the compliance demonstration for the 
SIP. Therefore, a reduction in the allowable emissions for 
this source is required by the SIP. The state SIP analysis
shows that 110 tons per year will give a sufficient safety
margin to assure PH-IO compliance in the area. This 
calculates to an allowable of 25 lbs/hr for both veneer 
dryers. In August of 1990, the uncontrolled emissions for 
these dryers were measured at 32.73 lb/hr of total 
particulate. 

d.	 Wood-Waste Transfer Systems - These systems use baghouses 
and cyclones for control of air emissions. These controls 
have been accepted as RACT for these sources when a 2~ 
visible limitation is included. , 

e.	 Fugitive Emissions: Haul roads, log Deck, and Raw Material 
Storage - Plum Creek has used watering for dust control on 
all roads and log yards. This permit has required chemical 
dust suppression on haul roads and the major runways in the 
log yard area, and 20% opacity. This is determined to be 
RACT for these sources. Fugitive emissions from raw 
material storage are included here also. 

D.	 Department Review of Modification 

I.	 Existing Air Quality 

The Columbia Falls area is currently a nonattainment area for the
 
PH-IO standards. However, this area has shown attainment over the
 Ij
last three seasons, and is expected to continue in attainment if 
the controls instituted by the company and the community are 
maintained. This permit will make those controls enforceable, 
which	 will ensure future compliance with the PH-IO regulations. 

I 



2. PH-IO Emission Inventory ­e a. Summary of Allowable Emissions Existing Proposed 

Boiler - 192 x 106 MMBtu/hr 254 TPY 254 TPY 
face Dryer 157 157 
Core Dryer 159 159 
Veneer Dryer 110 110 
Cyclones and Bghs 73 73 

b. Estimate of Maximum Fugitive Emission from Facilit'( 

Planer Process
 
Shaving Bin loadout
 
Chip Bin loadout
 

Sawmill Process
 
Debarker
 
Block Saw
 
Hog (wet)

Chip Bin
 
Sawdust Bin
 

Plywood Veneer Prep.
Debarker 
Block saw 
Hog (wet)
lily Pad Chipper 
Wet fuel Target Boxes 

Silo 70%
 
Truck Bin 28'X
 
Storage Pile 2~
 

Wet fuel Bin loadout
 
Chip Bin loadout
 
Wet fuel Pile
 

Plywood layup and Sanding 
Dry fuel Bin loadout 
Dry fuel Silo vent 

(Wellons) 

MDF Materials Handling
Truck Dump 
Stader 
frontend loader 
Raw Material Cleaning
Raw Material Storage 

MOf Forming and Finishing 
Press Vents (6 fans)
Board Cooler Fans (10 fans) 
Press Unload Fans (3 fans) 

TSP (TPY) 

1.4 
0.6 

4.4 
9.1 
0.5 
5.1 
3.6 

3.8 
7.9 
0.5 
0.05 

7.1 
2.8 
0.4 
0.6 
4.1 
3.3 

9.2 
1.4 

0.8 
7.8 
2.1 

13.0 
3.2 

52.6 
21.9 
26.3 

PH-IO (TPY) 

0.8
 
. 0.3
 

2.0 
5.4 
0.2 
3.1 
2.1 

1.7 
4.7 ­
0.2 
0.02 

4.3 
1.1 
0.2 
0.3 
2.5 
2.0 

5.5 
0.9 

0.3 
3.1

. 1.3 
5.2 
1.3 

26.3 
11.0 -13.1 



TSP CTPV) PH-IO CTPV) 

Hog Boiler Fuel Handling 
Sanderdust Silo 3.6 1.4 
Truck Dump 0.3 0.1 
Hog conveyor 0.3 0.1 
Stacker 5.0 2.0 
Front End loader 0.8 0.3 
fuel Pile 6.5 2.6 

Mobile Sources 
log Trucks 18.8 9.4 
Chp. Shavg. Sawdst Trks 6.7 3.3 
lumber Trucks 0.9 0.5 
le Tourneaus 8.7 4.4 
front End loaders (HOf) 0.2 0.1 
Front End loaders (log Yard) 2.6 ·1.3 
Dump Trucks 0.6 0.3 
Employee Vehicles 1.8 0.9 

Total Fugitive Estimate 250.35 ]26.22 

3. Impact Analysis 

No modeling has been required for this permit because it is a 
modification of previous permits with a reduction in allowable -e 

I

emissions. This permit modification is necessary to cap the 
emissions from all sources at the Plum Creek facility. The 
reduction in emissions from all sources in the Columbia Falls area 
will ensure compliance with the PH-lO regulations in the area. 

II 



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES -Air Quality Bureau 
Cogswell Building, Helena, Montana 59620 

(406) 444-3454 

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT (EA) 

Project or Application: This is a permit modification for the existing
Plum Creek facilities located at Columbia Falls. HT. The modification is 
needed due to the change in the particulate regulations from TSP to PH~lO 
required by the federal Clean Air Act. 

Description of Project: There is no physical change to the facility
required by this permit. Fugitive dust control measures have been added to 
reduce allowable fugitive emissions. 

Benefits and Purpose of Proposal: This permit modification will add 
enforceable provisions to the Plum Creek permit which w;ll help attain 
PH~lO compliance in the Columbia Falls area. . 

Description a'nd analysis of reasonable alternatives whenever alternatives 
are reasonably available and prudent to consider: The permit modification 
is required by the changes in federal air Quality laws. This permit
modification has been discussed with company officials and is the best 
alternative to bring the Columbia Falls nonattainment area into compliance. 

Alisting and appropriate evaluation of mitig~tion. stipulations and other ­
controls enforceable by the agency or another government agency: See 
permit 1imitatfons. 

Recommendation: An (IS is not needed for this modification. 

If an EIS is needed. and if appropriate. explain the reasons for preparing 
the EA: NA 

If an ~IS is not required, explain why the EA is an appropriate level of 
analysis: This is a modification of a permit for an eXisting facility.
with a reduction in allowable emissions. Environmental impacts will 
decrease as a result. and it will help the area come into compliance with 
federal and state air quality regulations. 

Other groups or agencies contacted or which may have overlapping 
jurisdiction: None 

Individuals or groups contribut1ng to this EA: AQB staff 

EA prepared by: Warren Norton 

Date: October 4. 1991 

-
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- - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - --

POTENTIAL lMPACT ON PHYSICAL ENVIRONMENT 

1. TERRESTRIAL AND AQUATIC LIFE AND HABITATS 1. 

Z. ~ATER QUALITY, QUANTITY AND DISTRIBUTION Z. 

3. GEOLOGY AND SOiL QUALITY, STABILITY AND MOISTURE 3. 

4. VEGETATIDN COVER, QUANTITY AND QUALITY 4. 

S. AESTHETICS S. 

6. AIR QUALITY 6. 

7. UNIQUE ENDANGERED, fRAGILE OR LIMITED ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCE 1. 

8. DEKANDS ON ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCE OF VATER. AIR AND ENERGY 8. 

9. HISTORICAL AND ARCtlAEOLOGICAL SITES 9. 

10. CUMULATIVE ANO SECONDARY IHPACTS 10. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - ------ - . -- --- - - - - - - - - - - - - ­

POTENTIAL IMPACTS ON HUMAN ENVIRONMENT 

I. SOCIAL STRUCTURES AND MORES I. 

Z. CULTURAL UNIQUENESS AND DIVERSITY 2. 

J. LOCAL AND STATE TAX BASE AND TAX REVENUE J. 

4. AGRICULTURAL OR INDUSTRIAL PRODUCTION 4. 

S. Hl»IAN HEALTH 5. 

6. ACCESS TO AND QUALITY OR RECREATIONAL &~ILOERNESS ACTIVITIES 6. 

1. QUANTI TY AND DISTRIBUTION OF EJlPlOYMENT 7. 

8. DISTRIBUTION OF POPULATION 8. 

9. DEJ!AHOS FOR GOVERNHENTAL SERVICES 9. 

10. INDUSTRIAL AND COHHERCIAL ACTIVITY 10. 

II. LOCALLY ADOPTEO ENVIRONMENTAL PLANS AND GOALS 11. 

12. CUHULATIVE AND SECONDARY IHPACTS 12. 

_e
 

COHIIENTS 
HAJOR MODERATE HINOR NONE UNKNOWN ATTACHED 

x 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

COI9lENTS 
HAJOR MODERATE HINOR NONE UNKNOWN ATTACHED 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X 

X X 

X 
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Additional Comments to EA 

Potential Impact on Physical Environment 

6.	 Air Quality - The new air quality control equipment installed by
industry in the area will enhance the visibility of the airshed and help 
to attain and maintain the PH-IO attainment levels. 

Potential Impact on Human Environment 

11.	 locally Adopted Environmental Plans and Goals - The city council has 
worked for the last two seasons to curb emissions from city streets and 
wood stoves. The additional controls installed by industry in the area 
will help attain the PH-IO standards in Columbia Falls. 

. ­

-
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AIR QUALITY PERMIT 

Issued To:	 Champion International Corp. Permit #2627-M
 
Libby Operations Notification of Permit
 
P.O. Box 1570	 Modification: 7/10/91 
Libby,	 MT 59923 Date of Final Modifi­

cation: 7/25/91 

SECTION I:	 Permitted Facilities 

An air quality permit is hereby granted to the above-named permittee, 
hereinafter referred to as recipient, pursuant to Section 75-2-204 and 211, 
MCA, as amended, and Subchapter 11, PERMIT, CONSTRUCTION AND OPERATION OF AIR 
CONTAMINANT SOURCES, ARM 16.8.1101 through 16.8.1118 as amended, for the 
entire mill site located at P. O. Box 1570, Libby, MT, including the 
following: 

A. The No.7 boiler with a mu1tic10ne control and a slip stream 
scrubber, design capacity of 132 million Btu/hr. 

B. The No.8 boiler with a full stream wet scrubber, design capacity of 
200 million Btu/hr. 

C. The No.9 boiler with a full stream wet scrubber, design capacity of 
256 million Btu/hr. 

D.	 Fugitive dust from mill vehicles and log yard activity. 
: 

E. Veneer	 dryers. 

F.	 Wood waste cyclones and baghouses. 

SECTION II: Limitations and Conditions 

A. Boiler	 No.7 

1.	 Total particulate emissions shall be limited to 29.7 1bs/hr, 
and 130 tons per year. 

2.	 PM-10 emissions shall be limited to 20.8 1bs/hr, and 91 tons 
per year. 

3.	 Total particulate emissions shall be limited as per ARM 
16.8.1402. 

4.	 Visible air contaminants shall be limited to 20% opacity, as 
measured by Method 9, 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A. 

5.	 A stack test shall be required to determine compliance with the 
total particulate limitation, and to determine what steam 
production rate can be achieved while meeting the total 
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particulate and PM-10 limitations of Conditions A.1 and A.2. 
This test shall be performed prior to December 31, 1991, and is 
required annually for three years. The testing frequency will 
be re-evaluated after that time. The test methods shall 
conform to 40 CFR Part 51, Appendix M, for PM-10 and 40 CFR 
Part 60, Appendix A, for total particulate. Any exceedance of 
this steam production limitation will be considered an 
exceedance of Conditions A.1 and A.2. 

6.	 For all stack tests, a pretest conference shall be held between 
the applicant, the testing firm and the department at least 30 
days prior to the test. The department may require a written 
test protocol, including quality assurance procedures, prior to 
the pretest conference. 

7.	 Champion shall maintain steam flow charts showing the firing 
rate of Boiler No.7. A monthly report shall be submitted to 
the department showing the average daily steam flow from No.7, 
and the highest hourly steam flow for that day. If records 
show that hourly steam flow exceeds the steam flow limit 
associated with the emission limits established in Conditions 
A.1 and A.2., it shall be considered a violation of this 
permit. The steam flow limit shall be established as per 
Condition A.5. 

8.	 Champion may operate Boiler No.7 at emission levels higher
 
than the limits set in Conditions A.1 and A.2. above provided
 

, ", ':r~ ~either Boiler No.8 or No.9 is down for maintenance. ~" 

Emissions from Boiler No.7 are limited to 0.391 lb/106 Btu 
fired during this time. At no time will the combined 
particulate emissions from all three boilers exceed 93.5 
lbs/hr. During periods of elevated ambient particulate levels, 
such as air pollution alerts, the department may rescind 
Condition A.8 for this boiler. 

"--­
9.	 Champion shall measure the Btu, moisture and fuel input to the 

boiler during the stack tests required in Condition A.5. 

B.	 Boiler No.8 

1.	 Total particulate emissions shall be limited to 0.14 lbs per
 
million Btu fired, and 28 lbs/hr, and 123 tons per year.
 

2.	 PM-10 emissions shall be limited to 0.14 lbs/106 Btu fired, and 
28 lbs/hr, and 123 tons/yr. 

3.	 Nitrogen oxide emissions shall be limited to 0.3 lbs/106 Btu
 
fired, and 60 lbs/hr, and 263 tons/yr.
 

4.	 Carbon monoxide emissions shall be limited to 4 lbs/106 Btu
 
fired, and 800 lbs/hr, and 3504 tons/yr.
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5.	 Visible air contaminants shall be limited to 20% opacity,

averaged over six consecutive minutes, as specified by 40 CFR
 
Part 60, Appendix A, Method 9.
 

6.	 Every three years, a stack test shall be required to verify
 
Conditions B.I, 8.3, and B.4. These tests shall be performed

in accordance with 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Methods 1
 
through 10, for total particulate, NOx and CO. The department
 
reserves the right to require additional testing in accordance
 
with the provisions of ARM 16.8.704 as it deems necessary to
 
inventory air pollution emissions or to verify compliance with
 
this permit or any other air quality rule.
 

7.	 For all stack tests, a pretest conference shall be held between
 
the applicant, the testing firm and the department at least 30
 
days prior to the test. The department may require a written
 
test protocol, including quality assurance procedures, prior to
 
the pretest conference.
 

B.	 The scrubber shall include a measuring device to measure the
 
pressure drop across the scrubber. A graph of pressure drop
 
versus boiler steam load shall be developed to check on
 
scrubber operation. A liquid level gauge to measure scrubber
 
liquid levels shall be installed. A record of pressure drop
 
and scrubber liquid levels shall be recorded once per hour.
 
This record shall be available for review by the department
 
when requested.
 

9.	 Champion shall measure the Btu, moisture and fuel input to the
 
boiler during the stack test required in Condition 8.6.
 

C.	 Boiler No.9 

1.	 Total particulate emissions shall be limited to 0.14 lbs/l0'

Btu fired, and 35.8 lbs/hr, and 157 tons/year.
 

2.	 PM-IO emissions shall be limited to 0.14 lbs/l0& Btu fired, and 
35.8	 lbs/hr, and 157 tons/year. 

3.	 Nitrogen OXide emissions shall be limited to 0.3 lb/l0s Btu
 
fired, and 76.8 lbs/hr, and 336 tons/year.
 

4.	 Carbon monoxide emissions shall be limited to 1.9 lbs/106 Btu
 
fired, and 486 lbs/hr, and 2130 tons/year.
 

5.	 Visible air contaminants shall be limited to a maximum of
 
twenty percent (20%) opacity, averaged over six consecutive
 
minutes, as specified by 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Method 9.
 

6.	 Every three years. a stack test shall be l'equired to verify

Conditions C.l, C.3, and C.4. These tests shall be performed

in accordance with 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Methods 1
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through 10 for total particulate, NOx, and CO. The first test 
is required by October 21, 1991, 1n accordance with the consent 
decree and letter authorizing the extension. The department 
reserves the right to require additional testing in accordance 
with the provisions of ARM 16.8.704 as it deems necessary to 
inventory air pollution emissions or to verify compliance with 
this	 permit or any other air quality rule. A one-time PM-I0 
test	 is required for this boiler for the purpose of 
inventorying actual PM-I0 in the airshed. The PM-10 test shall 
conform to 40 eFR Part 51, Appendix M. 

7.	 For all stack tests, a pretest conference shall be held between 
the applicant, the testing firm and the department at least 30 
days prior to the test. The department may require a written 
test protocol, including quality assurance procedures, prior to 
the pretest conference. 

8.	 The scrubber shall include a measuring device to measure the 
pressure drop across the scrubber. A graph of pressure drop 
versus boiler steam load shall be developed to check on 
scrubber performance. A liquid level gauge to measure scrubber 
liquid levels shall be installed. A record of pressure drop 
and scrubber liquid levels shall be recorded once per hour. 
This record shall be available for review by the department 
when reques ted. -9.	 Champion shall measure the Btu, moisture and fuel input to the 
boiler during the stack test required in Condition C.6. 

D.	 Fugit ive Oust Control s 

1.	 Chemical dust suppressant shall be applied to the major haul 
routes throughout the plant to control fugitive dust from haul 
trucks. The application schedule shall be not less than once 
per year:>- < If the opacity of the haul road dust emissions 
exceeds 15% at any time, reapplication of the dust suppressant 
shall be required. 

2.	 Chemical dust suppressant shall be applied to the major roads 
on the log yard to control fugitive dust from all log handling 
equipment. The application schedule shall be no less than once 
per year. Water sprays shall be used as necessary to control 
dust emissions on active areas of the log yard. If the opacity 
of the log yard dust emissions exceeds 15% at any time, 
reapplication of the dust suppressant shall be required. 

E.	 Veneer Dryers 

1.	 PM-I0 emissions shall be limited to the following: 

Large dryer (15000 sq-ft/hr) - 16.85 'Ib/hr, and 74 TPY; 
small dryer (10500 sq-ft/hr) - 13.27 lb/hr, and 58 TPY, -4 



2. Visible air contaminants shall be limited to a maximum of 20% 
opacity averaged over six consecutive minutes as specified by 
40 CFR Part 60 t Appendix A, Method 9. 

F.	 Wood Waste Cyclones and Baghouses 

l. PM-IO emissions shall be limited to: 

CycJt Description 

4 Ply Sand Bghs 
5 Ply Hog, T&G Saw eye 
6 Ply U eye 
7 Ply #2 eye 
8 Ply #3 eye
9a Ply ehp load eye 
9b Std chp ld eye 
ge Saw ehp ld eye
10 Ply hgfuel to fuel eye
12 Stud Plnr#'l eye 
13 Stud Plnr#2 eye
15 Stud trk bn eye 
19 Saw shvg bn eye
20 Saw plnr shvg eye #8 
Zla Plnr trim saw eye 

--
21b Plnr hog eye 

*'~""" ZIc Saw plnr eye fI7 
22 Finger Jointer 
29 Lily pad ehp eye 
30 Pwrhs eye
31 Stud trm eye
32 Stud salv &Go chp eye 
37 Stractan Bghs 

Total Cyclone Allowable Emissions 

SCFM 

36000 
28000 
15000 
22500 
20000 
5000 
9000 
9200 
6000 

16300 
30000 

9000 
6000 

38000 
16500 
10700 
27000 
10000 
2500 

10000 
20000 
9200 

10000 

Allowable 
1bs/hr TPY 

0.6 3 
3.7 16 
2.0 9 
2.9 12 
2.7	 12
 

.7 3
 
1.2 5 
1.2	 5
 

.8 4
 
2.1 9 
3.9 17 
1.2	 5
 
.8 4
 

4.9 21 
2.1 9 
1.4 6 
3.5 15 
1.3	 6
 

.4 2
 
1.3 6 
2.7 12 
1.2	 5
 

.2 _1
 

187 

2.	 Visible air contaminants shall be limited to a maximum of 2~ 
opacity averaged over six consecutive minutes as specified by
40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Method 9. 

G. Recipient shall comply with all other applicable state, federal and 
local rules. 

SECTION Ill: Monitoring and Reporting 

No ambient monitoring will be required at this time. 

5 
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SECTION IV: General 

A. Inspection - The recipient shall allow the department's 
representatives access to the source at all reasonable times for the purpose 
of making inspections. surveys. collecting samples, obtaining data, and 
otherwise conducting all necessary functions related to this permit.

B. Waiver - The permit and all the terms, conditions, and matters stated 
herein shall be deemed accepted if the recipient fails to appeal as indicated 
below. 

C. Compliance with Statutes and Regulations - Specific listing of 
requirements, limitations. and conditions contained herein does not relieve 
the applicant from compliance with all applicable statutes and administrative 
regulations including amendments thereto, nor waive the right of the 
department to require compliance with all applicable statutes and 
administrative regulations, including amendments thereto. 

O. Enforcement - Violations of limitations. conditions and requirements
contained herein may constitute grounds for permit revocation, penalties or 
other enforcement as specified in Section 75-2-401 et ~ .• MeA. 

E. Appeals - Champion may request, within fifteen (IS) days after the 
department issues its "Notification of Permit Modification," upon affidavit, 
setting forth the grounds therefore, a hearing before the Board. A hearing 
shall be held under the provisions of the Montana Administrative Procedures 
Act. The department's decision on the permit modification is not final unless -fifteen (15) days have elapsed and there is no request for a hearing under 
this section. The filing of a request for a hearing postpones the effective 
date of the department's decision until the conclusion of the hearing and 
issuance of a final decision by the Board. 

-
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Permit Analys is
 

Champion-Libby

Permit Modification - Libby Mill
 

A. Introduction 

Champion International Corporation currently operates a stud sawmill and 
planer, finger jointer, stractan, and plywood mill in Libby, Montana. Prior 
to this permit modification only boilers'S ('2380) and '9 (#2627) were 
subject to an air quality permit. All other emission points at the Champion
mill predated the Montana permit requirements and were not required to obtain 
a permit unless a modification of the source occurred, or a standard changed
affecting the facility. 

On July 1, 1987, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) promulgated 
new ambient air quality standards for particulate matter with an aerodynamic
diameter of 10 microns or less (PM-I0). The annual standard is 50 ~q/ml and 
the 24-hour standard is 150 ~g/m3. These standards were in turn adopted by 
the Montana Board of Health and Environmental Sciences on April 15, 1988. On 
August 7, 1987, EPA designated libby as a PM-I0 Group I area, due to numerous 
violations of both the annual and the 24-hour PH-IO standards. On November 
15, 1990, the 1990 amendments to the Federal Clean Air Act designated the 
libby Group I area as a PM-I0 nonattainment area. As a result of these 
designations, the department was required to develop a PM-IO emission control 
program as part of the State Implementation Plan (SIP) to bring the Libby area 
into compliance with the PM-I0 standards and demonstrate maintenance of the 
standards. 

In order to identify the emission sources which were contributing to the 
Violations of the PM-I0 standards, the department conducted a chemical mass 
balance study (CMB). The only Champion International emission points which 
were identified as contributors in the CMB study were the three boilers. 
Specifically, the contributions from the boilers to the PM-IO annual an~ the 
exceedance day ambient levels were 1.6% (1.1 ~g/mJ) and 0.7% (1.4 ~g/m), 
respectively. 

Since the sources contributing to the violations of the PH-I0 standards 
have been identified, control plans are being developed for each source or 
source category (wood stove control programs, sanding material specifications,
and street sweeping) including industrial sources (Champion International 
Corp.). Since the SIP must also demonstrate maintenance of the standards, the 
control plans must also contain enforceable limits on emission points which 
were not identified as contributing to the problem (Champions veneer dryers, 
wood transfer cyclones, and fugitive dust) but could contribute if their 
emissions were allowed to substantially increase over what they were during
the eMS study period. Therefore, this permit not only reduces allowable 
emissions for the boilers. but also establishes enforceable allowable emission 
limits on the veneer dryers, wood waste transfer cyclones and baghouse, and 
fugit i ve dust. 



This permit modification serves as the legal basis to reduce the 
allowable emissions at the boilers and establish allowable emissions on other 
emission points which were unpermitted in the past. Specifically this permit
reduces the allowable emissions on boiler 18, incorporates a recently issued 
permit to install a new high efficiency scrubber on boiler #9 and thereby 
reduce both the actual and allowable emissions, reduces the allowable 
emissions from boiler #7 by restricting its operating level, and establishes 
allowable emission limits on all other Champion emission points. 

Using the eMB study period (10/87 through 11/88) as the base year, this 
permit will result in a 55% reduction in allowable emissions from the boilers. 

B. Process Description 

Raw logs are received by truck and rail and unloaded at the plant. log
handlers sort the logs and transport them to vari~us log decks. Additional 
log handlers transport the logs to the studmill, sawmill or plywood mill. 

Upon arrival at the mills the logs are debarked and processed through the 
headrig (saw) and several resaws until the logs are converted to raw lumber. 
The raw lumber is transported by forklifts to various storage areas where it 
will remain until it is again transported by forklift to the kilns for drying. 
The slabs which are generated at the sawmill are chipped and transported by a 
high pressure air system to the chip storage bins and subsequent loadout to 
chip trucks destined for other wood product facilities. The sawdust and bark 
are also transported by a high pressure air system conveyor to the hogged fuel 
pile to be used as fuel for boilers #7, #8, and '9. 

The dried lumber is transported by forklift to the planer mill for 
planing. The planer shavings are transported by a high pressure air system to 
the hogged fuel pile or truck bins for loadout to other facilities. The 
finished lumber is stored on the mill site until it is loaded on commercial 
trucks or railroad cars for transport to wholesale markets. 

Raw logs also enter the plywood mill where the lathe turns the log in to 
thin pieces of veneer. The veneer is dryed in the veneer dryers and conveyed 
on to the plywood press where glue is applied and various sheets of veneer are 
pressed into plywood. The 4' by 8' sheets of plywood are sanded to produce a 
smooth surface and transported to covered storage areas for subsequent 
shipment to wholesale outlets by commercial truck or railroad car. 

The boilers serve as a source of steam for the drying kilns, veneer 
dryers, and turbine generators producing electricity for mill use or sale on 
the utility grid as a cogenerator. 

Since this permit primarily deals with tightening allowable emission 
limits. establishing allowable emission limits, and combining all existing
permits (including the permit for the new scrubber on boiler #9) into one 
permit, the only physical change which will occur at the mill as a result. of 
this permit is to limit the steam production on boiler #7 in order. to reduce 
the overall boiler emissions. 

-


-

-
-


-
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C.	 Applicable Regulations 

1.	 ARM 16.8.821 Ambient Standards for PM-IO. Champion International
 
Corp. must demonstrate compliance with the applicable ambient air
 
quality standards. The preliminary SIP demonstration of attainment
 
performed by the department indicates that the emission limitations
 
contained in this permit, along with control measures applied to
 
other sources, will bring Libby into compliance with the PM-I0
 
standards.
 

2.	 ARM 16.8.1113(a) Modification of Permit. The department is allowed
 
to modify Champion International Corporations' permit due to a
 
change in an applicable standard (PM-I0) adopted by the Board of
 
Health and Environmental Sciences. Champion may appeal the
 
departments modification to the Board.
 

3.	 ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of Permit. Champion must maintain a copy

of their air quality permit at the mill site and make that copy

available for inspection by department personnel upon request.
 

4.	 ARM 16.8.11~7 Compliance with Other Statues and Rules. Champion

International Corporation must comply with all other applicable
 
state, federal. and local laws and regulations.
 

5.	 ARM 16.8.1401 Particulate Matter, Airborne. This section requires 
reasonable precautions for fugitive emissions sources and Reasonably 
Available Control Technology (RACT) for existing fugitive sources .'1. 
located in a nonattainment area. The department, in consultation . 
with EPA, has determined that the use of chemical stabilization on 
major haul roads and as needed on major roads in the log decks, in 
conjuction with watering, will satisfy these requirements. 

6.	 ARM 16.8.1402 Particulate Hatter, fuel Burning Equipment. Boiler #7
 
must meet the requirements of this rule. However, the more
 
stringent limits contained in this permit supersede this rule for
 
boilers'S and N9.
 

7.	 ARM 16.8.1403 Particulate Hatter, Industrial Process. The
 
requirements of this rule are superseded by the stricter emission
 
limits established in the permit, except that this rule reqUires an
 
emission limit of 16.85 lbs/hr on the large veneer dryer and 13.27
 
lbs/hr on the small dryer.
 

8.	 ARM 16.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants. The requirements of this 
permit either supersede this rule because they are more stringent or 
they	 are equivalent. 

9.	 Libby RACT Analysis 

a.	 No.7 Boiler 

3 
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This is an old wood-fired boiler which has air emission 
controls consisting of mu1tic10nes and a side stream scrubber. 
The side stream scrubber was added in 1976 to comply with the 
Montana fuel burning rule. EPA policy has indicated that 
multiclones are not to be given credit as RACT for SIP purposes
in nonattainment areas. Therefore, an emission limit was 
imposed on the boiler by the SIP process which, when added to 
other emission reductions in the area, will show attainment 
with federal and state PM-10 regulations. The new boiler limit 
will be met by de-rating the boiler with source tests to show 
compliance. This emission reduction is equivalent to the 
reduction which is attainable with a qualified RACT scrubber. 

b. No.8 Boiler 

This is an old wood-fired boiler ~hich has recently been 
updated by adding an automatic stoker and feed controls, and 
installation of a new full stream wet scrubber. This scrubber 
was determined to be BACT in the permitting process and, 
therefore, meets the requirements for RACT. 

c. No.9 Boiler 

This is an 01d wood-fired stoker boiler which is currently
undergoing an upgrade. A new full stream wet scrubber is being
installed during the summer of 1991, and this scrubber has also -
been determined to meet BACT requirements in the permit
 
process. Therefore, it also meets the requirements of RACT.
 

d. Veneer Dryers 

These two dryers are existing units which were installed prior 
to 1968. These sources were not identified in the eMB study as 
contributing to the PM-tO nonattainment area. Therefore, these 
sources are included in the emissi~n inventory and no control 
is credited to the PH-tO SIP. A new opacity limitation of 20% 
has been placed on this source to comply with RACT guidelines.
It is also noted that EPA RACT guidelines do not require 
control of all sources if they are not shown to be a part of 
the problem. 

e. Cyclones and Baghouses 

These sources were not covered under permit in the past. The 
SIP inventory asked for all emission sources down to 1 ton per 
year. These have been inventoried and new emission limits have 
been included on the permit. The eMB did not identify these 
sources as contributing to the problem and were not included in 
the SIP compl iance plan. 

-
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f. Fugitive	 Oust 

Emission limits for this source are also included in the new 
permit with chemical stabilization required as control. This 
is acknowledged as best available work practice in the mining
industry, and meets RACT for the plywood industry also. 

O. Department Review of Modification 

1. EXisting Air Quality 

The libby area is currently a nonattainment area for PM-IO 
standards. The department has determined, based on its preliminary
demonstration of attainment, that the emission limitations contained 
in this permit, along with control measures applied to other 
sources, will bring	 Libby into compliance with the PM-IO standards. 

2. Emission	 Inventory 

Summary of Allowable Emissions Exjsting proposed 

No.7 Boiler Total	 Particulate .391 lb/mmBtu .391 lb/DIIIBtu
51.6 lb/hr 29.7 lb/hr
226 TPY 130	 TPY 

PM-IO	 51.6 'Ib/hr 20.8 lb/hr
226 TPY 91 TPY 

No. 8 Boiler	 Total Particulate .23 lb/rnmBtu .14 lb/mmBtu
and PH-IO 46 lb/hr 28 lb/hr 

201 TPY 123 TPY 
NOx * 0.3 lb/mmBtu 

*	 60 lb/hr
263 TPY* 

CO *	 4 lb/mmBtu 
*	 800 1b/hr 

3504 TPY* 
*These limits have been adjusted based on information from stack 

tests conducted in 1989 and 1990. 

No.9 Boiler Total Particulate .351 lb/mmBtu .14 1b/mmBtu
and PH-IO 89.7 1b/hr 35.8 lb/hr 

393 TPY 157 TPV 
NOx	 0.3 lb/mmBtu 

76.8 lb/hr 
336 TPY 

co	 1.9 lb/mmBtu 
486 1b/hr 
2130 TP'I' 

5 
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Veneer	 Dryers PM-I0 

Large Dryer	 16.85 lb/hr 16.85 lb/hr
74 TPV 74 TPV 

Small Dryer	 13.27 lb/hr 13.27 lb/hr
58 TPV 58 TPY 

Cyclones and Baghouses*	 187 TPV 187 TPY 

*NOTE: These emission limits were established by multiplying the 
maximum emissions which could be emitted considering an AP-42 PM­
10 emission factor and continuous operation by 1.25. Since these 
emission factors have an error band and because these emission 
points never had an emission limit in the past, the department 
chose to multiply the maximum emissions by 1.25. This assures the 
source and the department that compliance can be maintained. 
Baghouse emissions are based on an emission factor of 0.002 
gr/dscf. This was derived from a cyclone factor of 0.16 gr/dscf
(AP-42, lO.4.1) and 99% control. 

3. Impact Analysis 

No modeling has been required for	 this permit because it is a 
modification of previous permits with a reduction in allowable 
emissions. This permit modification is necessary to achieve ­
emission reductions at the boilers and cap the emissions from 
other Champion emission points. These reductions, in conjunction 
with reductions at other sources,	 will provide the emission 
reduction necessary to bring libby into compl1ance with the PM-I0 
standards. 

4.	 Analysis of Permit Limitation No.8 for the #7 Boiler, Champion, 
libby 

Champi on has requested to operate the #7 boil er at fun load when 
either #8 or #9 are down for maintenance. The allowable emission 
rate for the #7 boiler at full load has been established at 51.6 
lb/hr by the fuel burning rule. This emission rate plus the 
emission from either #8 or #9 still falls below the 93.5 lb/hr
allowable determined as acceptable by the SIP process. 

If No.9 is down:	 No.7 - 51.6 lb/hr

No.8 - 28.0 lb/hr

Total - 79.6 lb/hr
 

If No.8 is down:	 No.7 51.6 lb/hr

No.9 - 35.8 lb/hr
 
Total - 87.4 lb/hr
 

-
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Therefore. the SIP-based permit limitation of 93.5 lb/hr is 
protected at all times. Compliance is demonstrated by source 
tests and scrubber monitoring on a regularly scheduled basis. 

--.-
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 

Air Quality Bureau
 
Cogswell Building. Helena, Montana 59620
 

(406) 444~3454 

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT lEA} 

Project or Application: Modification of Champion International Corporation
permits '2380 and #2627. 

Description of Project: This permit modification will reduce Champion's
allowable emissions to a level where compliance with the PM-IO standards 
can be demonstrated. This is part of a control plan developed by the 
department to bring the Libby area into compliance with the ambient PM~IO 

standards, and is requi~ed as part of the State Implementation Plan (SIP). 

Benefits and Purpose of Proposal: This modification will reduce Champion's
allowable emissions and. in conjunction with control plans for other 
sources, bring the libby PM-IO nonattainment area into compliance with the 
ambient PM-IO standards. 

Description and analysis of reasonable alternatives whenever alternatives 
are reasonably available and prudent to consider: No reasonable 
alternatives were available. -A listing and appropriate evaluation of mitigation, stipulations and other 
controls enforceable by the agency or another government agency: A ~ 
complete listing of enforceable permit conditions and a permit analysis is 
cont'ained in permit #2627M. Further information is' contained in the Libby
SIP. 

Recommendation: No EIS is required. 

If an EIS is needed, and if appropriate, explain the reasons for preparing 
the EA: 

If an EIS is not required. explain why the EA is an appropriate level of 
analysis: This modification will reduce allowable particulate emissions 
from Champion. 

Other groups or agencies contacted or which may have overlapping
jurisdiction: None. 

Individuals or groups contributing to this fA: AQB staff. 

EA prepared by: Warren Norton 

Date: May 7, 1991 

-




POTENTIAL IMPACT ON PHYSICAL ENVIRONMENT 

1. TERRESTRIAL AND ACQUATIC LIFE AHO HA8lT~TS 1. 

Z. WATER QUALITY, QUANTITY AND DISTRIBUTION Z. 

3. GEOLOGY AND SOIL QUALITY. STABILITY AND MOISTURE 3. 

4. VEGETATION COVER, QUANTITY AND QUALITY 4. 

5. AESTHETICS 5. 

'. 
6. AIR QUALITY 6, 

UKIQUE ENDANGERED, FRAGILE OR LIMITED EHVIRON~EHTAL RESOURCE ,. 
a. DEMANDS ON ENVIRONMENTAL RESOURCE OF ~ATER. AIR AND EHERGY 8. 

9. HiSTORICAL AKO ARCHAEOLOGICAL SITES 9. 

lO. CUMULATIVE AND SECONDARY IMPACTS 10. 

PQTENTIAL IMpACTS ON HUMAN ENVIRQNMENT 

1. SOCIAL STRUCTURES AHO MORE 1. 

Z. CULTURAL UNIQUENESS AND DIVERSITY Z. 

3, LOCAL AND STATE TAX BASE AND TAX REVENUE 3. 
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,. 
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9. DEMANDS FOR GOVERNMENTAL SERVICES 9. 

10. INDUSTRIAL AHO CO~ERCIAL ACTIVITY 10 
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12. CUMULATIVE AHO SECONDARY IMPACTS 12 
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Potential Impact on Physical Environment 

6. Air Quality - This permit modification will have a moderate
 
impact on air quality in that it is part of the overall control strategy to
 
bring the Libby area into compliance with the ambient PM-IO standards.
 
Allowable emissions from the boilers will be reduced 55% as a result of this
 
permit. This permit will also establish allowable emission limits for other
 
emission points within the Champion facility which did not have emission
 
limits in the past.
 

Potential Impacts on Human Environment 

5. Human Health - This permit modification will have a small but 
positive impact on human health. The permit modification is part of the 
control strategy to bring the Libby area into compliance with the ambient PM­
10 standards. Compliance with this standard should have a positive effect on 
the health of the citizens of Libby. 

10. Industrial Commercial Activity - While this modification will 
have only a minor effect on the current level of industrial activity at 
Champion, their allowable operating rate for boiler #7, under this permit 
modification, will be limited to less than their preVious allowable operating 
rate. Champion could, however, increase the allowable operating rate for 
boiler #7 contained in this permit modification if additional emission 
controls beyond those controls contained in this permit modification are 
applied to the boiler or to other sources in the area. The overall mill 
production levels could also be increased if substantive process changes occur ­
which lower the emissions or the control strategy applied in libby lowers 
ambient PM-IO levels below the standard and the area is designated attainment 
for the particulate standards. Any such change must be approved by the 
department as a permit modification. 

If this modification were not imposed. the department would not be 
able to show compliance with the PM-IO standard. libby would then be 
subjected to EPA penalties such as withholding of highway funds and emission 
offsets for new industry. This would have far more serious consequences for 
the industrial sector and commercial activity in Libby. 

-
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DEPARTMENT OF
 

HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 

AIR QUALITY BUREAU 

STAN STEPHENS, GOVERNOR	 COGSWELL BUILDING 

---~NEOFMON~NA---------· 
FAX /I (<106) <1<1<1-2606	 HELENA, MONTANA 59620 

(406) 444-3454
 
FAX # (406) 444-1374
 

NOTIFICATION OF PERMIT MODIFICATION 

Date of Mailing: January 8, 1992 

Name of Applicant: Louisiana-Pacific Corporation 

Location:	 Missoula, Township 13 North, Range 19 West, Section 8,
 
Missoula County, Montana.
 

Proposed Action: The department proposes to issue a permit modification, with 
conditions, to the above-named permittee. The permit will be assigned number 
2303-M. 

~" 

i Proposed Conditions: See attached permit. More stringent emissions 
limitations may be necessary in the future if the present SIP fails to show 

I attainment with federal and state air qual ity regulations.
i
 
i
 Procedures for Appeal: The permit shall be deemed modified in accordance with 

this notice within 15 days of this notice, which is January 23, 1992, unlessI 
the permittee requests a hearing before the Montana Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences. Any appeal must be filed within fifteen (15) days 
after the department notifies the permittee of its intention to modify the 
permit. The request for hearing shall contain an affidavit setting forth the 
grounds for the request. Any hearing will be held under the provisions of the 
Montana Administrative Procedures Act. Submit requests for hearing in 
triplicate to: Chairman, Board of Health and Environmental Sciences, Cogswell 
Building, Helena, Montana 59620. The filing of a request for hearing 
postpones the effective date of the modifications to the permit until the 
decision of the board becomes final or judicial review has been concluded. 

Sincerely, 

Jeffrey T. Chaffee, P.E. 
Chief 
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AIR QUALITY PERMIT 

Issued to:	 Louisiana-Pacific Corp. Permit # 2303-M 
Missoula Operations Notification of Permit 
P. O. Box 4007	 Modification: 1-8-92 
Missoula,	 HT 59806 Date of Final Modifi­

cation: 1-23-92 

SECTION I:	 Permitted facilities 

An air quality permit is hereby granted to the above-named permittee,
hereinafter referred to as Louisiana-Pacific, pursuant to Section 75-2-204, 
and 211, MeA, as amended, and Subchapter 11, PERMIT, CONSTRUCTION AND 
OPERATION OF AIR CONTAMINANT SOURCES, ARM 16.8.1101 through 16.8.1118 as 
amended, for the entire mill site located at P. O. Box 4007, Missoula, MT, 
including the following: 

• 

A. Six direct contact wood particle dryers with multiclone control. 
Each of the six dryers has a rated capacity of 20,000 lb/hr of wood. These 
dryers are heated with the exhaust gases from the sander dust boiler, the 
Roemmc sander dust burner, and the Coen sander dust burner. The sander dust 
boiler has a capacity of 55 million Btu/hr l the Roemmc sander dust burner 
capacity is 50 million Btu/hr, and the Coen sander dust burner capacity is 35 
million Btu/hr. Each of the combustion units has an abort stack to divert the 
hot gases to the atmosphere in case of fire or other problems . 

B. Two direct contact predryers with multiclone control. Each 
predryer has a rated capacity of 17 ,DOD lb/hr of wood. These predryers are 
also heated with the exhaust from the Coen sander dust burner. 

C. A Geka hot oil heater with a capacity of 20 million Btu/hour fired 
with natural gas. The hot oil is used in the continuous press line. 

D. Wood waste cyclones and baghouses. 

Source Description Control Flow Rate 

PC 301 Rej hopper Bghs G&H~ 
nPC 302 Blending area	 f- 26680 CFM 

PC 401A Form mach to face " ~26680" 
PC 4018 Form mach to	 core " --...J 
PC 404 Mat trim saw	 pneu Cyclone
PC 405 Line clean up pneu Cyclone
PC 501 A & B 5X25 Saws &hog Bghs I --,
PC 503 A&B 5X16 Saws & hog " ~48000 CFM 
PC 502 A, B & C Sander	 Bghs H 4BOOO n 

PC 504 Saws &hog to stor Bgh~ A l BOOO CFMPC 602 Reman relay

PC 507 Saws &hog edging Bghs E&F-, 30000 "
 

-L 30000 n
 

-




Source Description Control Flow Rate 

PC 508 Saws &hog edging Bghs B&C 26680 CFM
l 26680 " 

PC 509 New sander Bghs KiLl 47000 " 
47000 " 

PC 510 Sanderdust relay Bghs D 1000 " 
PC 601 Reman pneu Bghs J 16000 " 
PC BOS Bullnose &saws Bghs N 48000 " 

E. Fugitive dust from receiving, storage and handling of raw material 
wood particles. This includes the receiving of shavings and sawdust by truck, 
unloading and conveying to the press line, the indoor storage area, or the 
outdoor storage pile via the radial stacker. It also includes fugitive 
emissions from the reclaiming of this material from the outdoor storage pile
by front-end loader and conveying back to the press line. 

F. This plant was existing in 196B and operated with grandfather 
status until 1986 when a fifty percent expansion of the plant capacity was 
permitted (AQ Permit #2303 - dated September 15, 1986). 

SECTION II: Limitations and Conditions 

A.	 P1antwide Conditions: 

1.	 . All information contained in the 1986 permit application 
including, but not limited to, equipment lists, drawings,
and specifications are considered conditions of the permit, 
except where more specific reqUirements are specified in 
th is permit. 

2.	 All stack and vent emissions are limited to 20% opacity.
Compliance with this condition shall be determined by visual 
observation in accordance with 40 CFR Part 60. Appendix A, 
Method 9. 

3.	 Louisiana-Pacific may be required to reduce emissions beyond
the levels specified in this permit and accept more 
stringent limitations in a permit modification if. in the 
opinion of the department, future studies identify the 
particleboard plant as a significant contributor to ambient 
pollutant concentrations where these concentrations exceed 
or may exceed Montana or federal ambient air quality
standards. 

B. Wood Particle Dryers (1. 2, 3, 4, C, D. and predryers A and B) 

1.	 Particulate emissions from each dryer and predryer shall not 
exceed 6.0 lb/hr of total particulate and 6.0 1b/hr of 
PM-lO. 



--2.	 In order to demonstrate compliance with the emission
limitations contained in paragraph B.l above, louisiana­
Pacific shall perform annual source tests on one existing
dryer (dryer 1, 2, 3, or 4) and one new dryer (dryer C or 0) 
or one predryer (dryer A or B). The exact dryers to be 
tested shall be at the discretion of louisiana-Pacific 
except that all dryers must be tested at least once during
each five years of operation. 

3.	 The source testing required in paragraph B.2 above shall 
consist of three complete test runs performed in accordance 
with department procedures and in accordance with 40 eFR 
Part 60, Appendix A (total particulates) and 40 eFR Part 51, 
Appendix M(PM-I0). louisiana-Pacific may utilize the total 
particulate test method (40 eFR Part 60, Appendix A) as a 
surrogate method for PM-IO, but testing results in excess of 
6.0 lb/hr shall constitute a violation of the total 
particulate and PM-IO limitations. louisiana-Pacific shall 
also comply with the following source testing requirements: 

a.	 All dryers and predryers must be capable of 
accommodating the above-mentioned source testing. 

• 
b. louisiana-Pacific shall provide the department with at 

least a IS-day prior notice before the tests are 
performed . 

c.	 Reports of the source test results shall be submitted 
to the department within 60 days following each test. 

4.	 Louisiana-Pacific shall install and operate temperature 
sensors at the inlet of each wood particle dryer and 
predryer. The temperature sensors shall have a remote 
readout and audible alarm. The alarm system shall be 
audible to the dryer or predryer operator and the 
operator(s) of all three combustion units. The alarm system
shall become activated when exhaust gas exceeds 47S degrees
F. Data from the temperature sensors shall be maintained 
for a period of at least 2 years and shall be available to 
the department upon request. 

5.	 Emissions from each dryer or predryer shall not exceed 20% 
opacity as determined in accordance with 40 efR Part 60, 
Appendix A, Method 9. 

C.	 Baghouse Emission Limitations 

1.	 All emission points equipped with baghouses are required to 
meet an emission limitation of 0.02 grains per dry standard 
cubic foot of exhaust gas for total particulate and 0.02 
grains per dry standard cubic foot of exhaust gas for PH-IO. 
Compliance with this emission limitation shall be by visual 
inspection unless such inspections indicate, in the opinion 
of the department, probable noncompliance with the 0.02 ­



gr/dscf limitation, at which tiMe source testing may be 
required. 

2.	 All sander dust handling systems are to be enclosed and 
equipped with baghouse control. No outside storage of 
sander dust shall be allowed. 

3.	 Contaminated floor sweepings commonly used for suspension 
burner fuel may be stored outside if the material is limited 
to no more than 50 cubic yards and the material is enclosed, 
covered, or surrounded by a windbreak in such a manner as to 
prevent blowing dust. 

D.	 Cyclone Emission limitations 

All emission points equipped with cyclones are required to meet a 
20% opacity limitation, 2.0 lbs/hr for total particulate, and 0.8 
lbs/hr for PM-IO. Compliance with this emission limitation shall 
be by	 visual inspection unless such inspections indicate, in the 
opinion of the department. probable noncompliance with this 
limitation at which time source testing may be required. 

E.	 Particleboard Press Vent limitations 

1.	 The three batch press vent fans shall be limited to 5.75 
lb/hr of total particulate and 5.75 lb/hr of PM-lO.-. 2.	 The batch prepress vent fans shall be limited to 1.92 lb/hr
of total particulate and 1.92 lb/hr of PM-lO. 

3.	 The continuous press vent fans shall be limited to 1.92 
lb/hr of total particulate and 1.92 lb/hr of PM-lO. 

4.	 The continuous prepress vent fans shall be limited to 1.92 
lb/hr of total particulate and 1.92 'Ib/hr of PM-IO. 

5.	 Compliance with this emission limitation shall be by visual 
inspection unless such inspections indicate. in the opinion 
of the department, probable noncompliance with this 
limitation at which time source testing may be required. 

F.	 Fugitive Emission Controls 

1.	 All fugitive emissions are limited to 20% opacity.
Compliance with this condition shall be determined by visual 
observation in accordance with 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, 
Method 9. 

2.	 Paving or dust suppressant shall be applied to all routinely
used haul roads within the plant area. If dust suppressant 
is used it shall be reapplied at least once per year. 
Additional application of dust suppressant may be reqUired
if fugitive dust exceeds 20% opacity from the haul roads at 



-
any time. Opacity shall be determined by EPA Method 9, CFR 
Part 60, Appendix A. 

3. Dust suppressant measures shall be applied to the shavings 
and sawdust storage pile sufficient to control airborne wood 
dust. The opacity of these emissions shall not exceed 20% 
apac ity as determi ned by EPA Method 9, 40 eFR Part 60, 
Appendix A. 

4. Fugitive particulate emissions from the raw material storage 
pile including unloading, conveying to the pile, and 
transfer back to the mill shall not exceed 320 lbs/day for 
total particulate emissions, or 115 lbs/day PM-IO. 
Compliance with these limitations shall be determined as 
follows: 

Emissions (TSP or PM-IO) • r(oo) + E(TP) + E(RP) 

• 

Where: 
OU = Outside raw material unloading (tons) 
TP c Raw material transfer to outside storage (tons) 
RP = Raw material reclaim from outside storage (tons) 
E(OU) • (OU}(1 - control eff)(Emiss Fact)(.33) 
E(TP) = (TP)(l - cant eff)(Emiss Fact)(.33) 
E(RP) • (RP)(I . cant eff)(Emiss Fact)(.33) 
Emission Factor • 1.0 lb/tn for total particulate

and 0.36 lb/tn for PH-IO 

Notes: 1) The control efficiencies as of 12/10/91
considered to be zero. 

are 

2) The 0.33 is utilized to distribute the 
emission factor to each emission point within 
the process since the 320 lb/day and the 115 
lb/day limits are based on 50% of the raw 
material passing through the outside 
unloading and the outside storage pile. 

3) Louisiana-Pacific shall keep records of raw 
material receipts at the outside unloading
station, the amount transferred to outside 
storage, and the amount reclaimed from 
outside storage on a daily basis. These 
records shall be made available to the 
department for inspection when requested. 

G. Emission Monitoring Requirements: 

1. An electric eye monitor, similar to those used in 
incinerators, shall be installed in the abort stack to the 
sander dust boiler. The monitor shall have a remote readout 
visible or audible to the operator of the boiler. 
Louisiana-Pacific shall immediately initiate corrective 
action whenever emissions in excess of 20% are observed. -



Data from the monitor need not be ~ecorded and digitized
unless the department has ~eason to believe violation of the 
opacity standard exists. 

2.	 The department ~eserves the right to require opacity 
monitors at the Coen burner abort stack, sander dust boiler 
abo~t stack, hot oil heater stack, and the Roemmc sander 
dust burner abort stack. The decision to require this 
monitoring shall be based upon whether or not the department
has reason to believe a violation of the opacity standard 
may exist. If excess emissions exist or m.ay exist at these 
locations , further opacity monitoring may be required. 

H.	 General Conditions 

1.	 Inspection - The recipient shall allow the department's 
representatives access to the source at all reasonable times 
for the purpose of making inspections, surveys, collecting
samples, obtaining data, auditing any monitoring equipment
(CEMS. CERMS) or observing any monitoring or testing, and 
otherwise conducting all necessary functions related to this 
permit. 

2.	 Waiver - The permit and all the terms, conditions, and 
matters stated herein shall be deemed accepted if the 
recipient fails to appeal as indicated below. 

3.	 Compliance with Statutes and Regulations - Specific listing
of requirements, limitations, and conditions contained 
herein does not relieve the applicant from compliance with 
all applicable statutes and administrative regulations 
including amendments thereto, nor waive the right of the 
department to require compliance With all applicable 
statutes and administrative regulations, including 
amendments thereto. 

4.	 Enforcement - Violations of limitations, conditions and 
requirements contained herein may constitute grounds for 
permit revocation, penalties or other enforcement as 
specified in Section 75-2-401 et ~., MeA. 

5.	 Appeals - Any person or persons who are jointly or severaHy 
adversely affected by the department's decision may request,
within fifteen (15) days after the department renders its 
decision, upon affidavit, setting forth the grounds
therefor, a hearing before the Board. A hearing shall be 
held under the provisions of the Montana Administrative 
Procedures Act. The department's decision on the 
application is not final unless fifteen (15) days have 
elapsed and there is no request for a hearing under this 
section. The filing of a request for a hearing postpones
the effective date of the department's decision until the 
conclusion of the hearing and issuance of a final decision 
by the Board. 



-6. Application Data - Information submitted on behalf of an 
qual ity permit appl ication is hereby incorporated as a 
condition of that permit including commencement and 
completion dates of construction. 

air 

7. Permit Inspection· As required by ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection 
of Permit. a copy of the air qual ity permit shall be made 
available for inspection by air quality personnel at the 
location of the permitted source. 

8. Construction Commencement - Construction must begin within 
one year of permit issuance or the permit will be considered 
withdrawn. 

9. Permit Fees - Pursuant to Section 75-2-211. MeA, as amended 
by the 1991 legislature, the continuing validity of this
permit is conditional upon the payment by the permittee of 
an annual operation fee, as required by that Section and 
rules adopted thereunder by the Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences. 

-




Permit Analysis 

louisiana-Pacific - Missoula 

Permit Modification - Missoula Plant 

A. Introduction 

This particleboard plant was existing in the Missoula area prior to 
1968. The original mill had a capacity of one hundred million square feet of 
3/4-inch particleboard. louisiana-Pacific expanded the mill capacity in 1987 
by fifty percent by using the offsets provided by the closure of the Evans 
Products plant. The expanded mi 11 has a capacity of one hundred and fifty
million square feet of 3/4-inch particleboard. Tne existing mill consisted of 
four rotary dryers heated by the exhaust gases from the sander dust boiler and 
a sander dust burner. The old press line utilized a batch press with a 
capacity of 100 million square feet 3/8-inch basis. The 1987 expansion added 
two new wood particle dryers, two new predryers with a Coen sander dust 
burner, and a new press line with a continuous press. A Konus natural gas
heater was also added to heat the new press line. 

On July I, 1987 the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) promulgated 
new ambient air quality standards for particulate matter with an aerodynamic
diameter of 10 microns or less (PM-IO). The annual standard is 50 micrograms 
per cubic meter and the 24-hour standard is ISO micrograms per cubic meter. 
These standards were in turn adopted by the Montana Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences on April 15, 1988. Due to violations of these 
standards, Missoula has been designated as a PM-10 nonattainment area. As a 
result of this designation the Montana Department of Health and Environmental 
Sciences and the Missoula County Air Pollution Control Agency are required to 
develop a plan to control these emissions and bring the area into compliance
with the federal and state ambient air quality standards. 

In order to identify the emission sources which were contributing to the 
violation of the PM-IO standard, Missoula County conducted a chemical mass 
balance study (eMB) of the area. The louisiana-Pacific mill was not 
identified as a significant contributor to the problem by this method, but 
fugitive dust has been a problem at the plant and is being addressed at all 
other point sources in nonattainment areas. Therefore, this permit 
modification is adding general fugitive dust control measures to this 
facility. 

B. Process Description 

This plant processes raw wood fiber into particleboard by refining the 
fiber, adding resin and pressing the mat into boards. The raw material,
primarily wood shavings from the planing process in sawmills. is transported 
to Missoula by truck. This material is unloaded at the plant and moved by 
conveyor to the dryers and the press line, or out to the storage pile. The 
material is reclaimed from the pile by front-end loader and conveyed to the 
dryers and the press line. Approximately 50% of the plant production is 
stored in this pile during the year. The wood fiber is then dried, blended 



-with resin, and introduced to the press line for particleboard production. 
Many baghouses and cyclones are used in the wood fiber handling systems. 
Sawdust and sander dust is used as fuel for the boiler and sander dust 
burners. This plant also contains a remanufacturing section which processes
the particleboard into finished wood which is used in furniture production. 

Since the SIP process did not identify this source as a significant
 
contributor to the Missoula nonattainment problem, no emission limitations
 
were changed in this permit. Only cyclone-controlled and fugitive dust
 
sources were addressed in more detail.
 

C.	 Applicable Regulations 

1.	 ARM 16.8.821 Ambient Standard for PM-I0. louisiana-Pacific 
must demonstrate compliance with the applicable ambient air 
quality standards. The SIP demonstration of attainment 
indicates that the emission limitations contained in this 
permit, along with control measures applied to other 
sources. will bring the Missoula area into compliance with 
the PH-I0 standards. 

• 
2. ARM 16.8.1113(a) Modification of Permit. The department is 

allowed to modify louisiana-Pacific Corporation's permit due 
to a change in an applicable standard (PH-IO) adopted by the 
Board of Health and Environmental Sciences. louisiana­
Pacific may appeal the department's modification to the 
Board . 

3.	 ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of Permit. louisiana-Pacific must 
maintain a copy of their air quality permit at the mill site 
and make that copy available for inspection by department
personnel upon request. 

4.	 ARM 16.8.1117 Compliance with Other Statutes and Rules. 
louisiana-Pacific must comply with all other applicable 
state, federal, and local laws and regulations. 

5.	 ARM 16.8.1401 Particulate Hatter, Airborne. This section 
requires reasonable precautions for fugitive emissions 
sources and Reasonably Available Control Technology (RAC1)
for eXisting fugitive sources located in a nonattainment 
area. The department. in consultation with EPA, has 
determined that the use of chemical stabilization or paving 
on major haul roads will satisfy these requirements. 

6.	 ARM 16.8.1402 Particulate Matter. Fuel Burning Equipment.
More stringent limits contained in this permit supersede 
this rule. 

1.	 ARM 16.8.1403 Particulate Matter. Industrial Process. The 
requirements of this rule are superseded by the stricter 
emission limits established in the permit. 

-
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8.	 ARM 16.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants. The requirements of
 
this permit either supersede this rule because they are more
 
stringent or they are equivalent.
 

9.	 Louisiana-Pacific Missoula RACT Analysis 

The Louisiana-Pacific plant in Missoula has six wood 
particle dryers and two predryers which are heated with 
direct contact combustion gas from a sander dust boiler, a 
Roemmc sander dust burner, and a Coen sander dust burner. 
All dryers are connected by a manifold system and are 
controlled by high efficiency multiclones. All combustion 
emissions as well as dryer emissions exit to atmosphere
through the multiclones. Therefore, the primary emissions 
points at this facility are: 

a.	 Eight wood particle dryersj
b.	 Cyclones and baghouses from wood handling systems; 
c.	 Fugitive emissions from raw material handling and 

storage;
d.	 Particleboard prepresses and final presses. 

Mr. Martin Hills, project engineer for Louisiana-Pacific,
submitted the RAeT justification. He listed both the 
electrified filter bed and the E-tube as systems which may 
increase the degree of control on their dryer emissions. He 
stated that the amount of increased control must be 
significant to justify the investment in the ~ontrol system.
Martin then referenced the recent source tests to show that 
the actual ~missions are very close to the emissions rates 
reported for the EFB and the E-tube systems. He concluded 
that there is no significant increase in control with the 
new systems. 

The BACT-LAER clearinghouse for wood dryers has been 
reviewed. The following list shows the BACT determinations 
made	 from 1985 through 1990. 

louisiana-Pacific, CA .032 gr/sef High Eff eyc 
Wood Fiber Dryer (600,000 lb/hr) 25.3 lb/hr Control 

Potlatch, MN .015 gr/acf EFB 
Wood Gasifier Dryer (36,000 1b/hr) 19.3 lb/hr 

Louisiana-Pacific, VA	 9 1b/hr EFB 
Wafer	 Dryer 

Weyerhauser, HI 19 lb/hr Cyclone
Wood Dryer (22,000 lb/hr) 

louisiana-Pacific .035 gr/dscf Hulticlone 
Wood Particle Dryer (20,000 lb/hr) 6 1b/hr/unit Control 
Missoula, MT 

1 



-From the above information and that submitted by Louisiana­
Pacific, the department has determined that the Missoula 
dryers meet RACT requirements for wood particle dryers. 

All wood handling systems are controlled by baghouses or 
cyclones which are considered to be RACT. The fugitive
emissions from raw material handling and storage have been 
the source of public complaints during periods of high
winds. The state currently has an enforcement action 
addressing this problem. Louisiana-Pacific has made some 
recent changes in operation to control this source better. 
These emissions are generally large particles typical of 
fugitive sources. 

D. Department Review of Modification 

1. Existing Air Quality 

The Missoula area is currently a nonattainment area for 
PM-I0 standards. The department has determined, based on 
its preliminary demonstration of attainment, that the
emission limitations contained in this permit, along with 
control measures applied to other sources, will bring 
Missoula into compliance with the PM-IO standards. 

2. Emission Inventory - Particulate TSP (Allowable)

III Summary of Allowable Emissions Exisyng frgposed
;1 ~~ ,(' 

PC 206 Dryer #l-multiclone 25.2 TPY 26.3 TPY 
PC 207 Dryer #2 " 25.2 26.3 
PC 208 Dryer #3 " 25.2 26.3 
PC 209 Dryer #4 " 25.2 26.3 
PC 210 Predryer A-multiclone 25.2 26.3 
PC 211 Predryer B " 25.2 26.3 
PC 212 Dryer Ie " 25.2 26.3 
PC 213 Dryer #0 II 25.2 26.3 
PC 301 Rej hopper - bag house * + 
PC 302 Blending area. shavings 

to storage, cycl (10% use) 0.8 + 
PC 40lA Form mach to face bghs 20.0* 
PC 4016 Form mach to core bghs * 20.0 
PC 404 Mat trim saw cyclone 8.0 8.0 
PC 405 Line cleanup cyclone 2.1 2.1 
PC 501A&6 5X25 Saw & blow hog bghs +* 
PC S02A Sander baghouse 36.0* PC 5026 Sander baghouse +* 
PC S02e Sndr dust to dust bin, bghs * +
PC 503 A&B 5X16 saws &blowhog bghs 36.0* 
PC 504 Saws & hog to storg bghs +* 
PC 507 Saws &hogged edge-new bghs 45.2* 
PC 508 Saw &hog relay-new bghs * 40.0 
PC 509 Sander bghs-new 70.4* 
PC 510 Sanderdst relay-baghouse * 0.8 ­



Summary of Allowable Emissions Existing Proposed 

PC 601 Reman pneu. baghouse * 12.0 
PC 602 Reman relay baghouse * 6.0 
PC 805 Bullnose. & trim saws • 36.0 
PC 701 3 hot press vent fans 25.2 26.3 
PC 702 Pre press vent fans B.4 B.8 
PC 703 Hot press vents - new 8.4 8.8 
PC 704 Pre press vent fans-new 8.4 8.8 
PC --- Fugitive emissions from 

storage &handling of raw 
materi a1 58.5 .58.5 

Total TSP Emissions 321.4 595.6 

*Negligible emissions.

+Included with another emission point (see Sec.I.D)

Note: See expansion permit analysis for calculation of existing emission


estimates. The proposed emission estimate includes dryer 
emissions at 6 lb/hr for 8760 hr/yr. Baghouse emissions were 
calculated at 0.02 gr/dscf and 8760 hrs/yr. The press vent 
emissions use 2.0 lb/hr and 8760 hr/yr. The fugitive emission 
estimate has been changed to include the raw material storage
pile, unloading,storage, and reclaiming. The following estimates 
are from Mr. Charles likes, mill manager: 

Raw material required to operate the plant for one year - 195,000 bone 
dry units. Mr. Likes estimates 50% of this wood ;s unloaded, stored, 
and reclaimed from the pile at some time during the year, and he uses 
2400 lbs/BDU. 

(195,000 BDU/Yr)(50%)(2400 lb/BDU)(1 tn/2000 lb) • 117,000 tn/yr wood 
through the pile 

E. F. • 1.0 lb/tn for unloading, loading and storage of sawdust (AP-42,
10.3-1 sawdust handling) 

Calculate emissions:
 
(117,000 tn wood/yr){1.0 lb/tn)(1/2000). 58.5 tn/yr fugitive emissions
 

The September 15, 1986 permit allowed 27.8 tn/yr for fugitives; however,
 
this estimate did not include raw material storage. The new fugitive

estimate is 30.7 tns/yr larger than the estimate made in 1986. This has
 
been added to the fugitive emission estimate for this permit and
 
incorporated into the allowable emission limits of 320 lb/day for total
 
particulate and 115 lb/day for PM-IO.
 

4. Emission Inventory - Gaseous Pollutants (Potential) 

The gaseous pollutants are generated by the combustion units which 
exhaust through the six dryers or two predryers. except for the 
hot oil heater which has a separate stack. 



-Emissions in Tons/Yr 

Source	 SQx NOx VOC CO 

Sander dust boiler 2.1 9.6 19.8 56.7
 
Roemmc dust burner 1.9 8.8 18.0 51.5
 
Coen dust burner 1.3 6.1 12.6 36.1
 
Geka hot oil htr 0.0 11. 2 0.2 ~
 
Totals 5.3 35.7 51.4 147.1
 

Note:	 Additional voe emissions originate from the finished board print line 
(Reman section), but have not been quantified in this table. 

Calculations: 

Sander Oust Boiler - 55 million Btu/hr capacity 

1.	 Assume sander dust has 8500 Btu/lb. 
2.	 Then (55 mmBtu/hr){l Ib sander dust/8500 Btu) • 6470 lb/hr 

or 28,334 tn/yr fuel (8760 hr/yr) 

• 
3. Emission factor = (1-02-009-04) EPA 450/4-90-003 (AIRS Doc)

SOx - -0.15 1b/tn burned 
(28,334 tn/yr){O.15 Ib/tn) (1/2000) • 2.1 TPY 
NOx - 0.68 Ib/tn burned 
(28,334 tn/yr)(0.68 lb/tn)(1/2000) = 9.6 TPY 
voe . 1.4 Ib/tn burned 
(28,334 tn/yr)(1.4 lb/tn)(1/2000) • 19.8 TPY 
CO - 4.0 Ib/tn burned 
(28,334 tn/yr)(4.0 Ib/tn)(1/2000) = 56.7 TPY 

Roemmc Sander Dust Burner - 50 million Btu/hr capacity 

I.	 Assume sander dust has 8500 Btu/lb.
2.	 Then (50 mmBtu/hr)(1 Ib sander dust/8500 Btu) • 5882 Ib/hr 

or 25,763 tn/yr fuel (8760 hr/yr)
3.	 Em; ssion factor '" (1-02-009-04) 'flood-fi red boil er 

SOx - 0.15 lb/tn burned 
(25,763 tn/yr)(0.15 Ib/tn){1/2000) = 1.9 TPY 
NOx - 0.68 lb/tn burned 
(25,763 tn/yr) (0.68 lb/tn){1/2000) = 8.8 TPY 
voe - 1.4 lb/tn burned 
(25,763 tn/yr)(1.4 Ib/tn}(1/2000) • 18.0 TPY 
CO - 4.0 Ib/tn burned 
(2S,763 tn/yr)(4.0 Ib/tn)(1/2000) • 51.S TPY 

Coe" Sander Dust Burner - 35 million Btu/hr capacity 

1.	 Assume sander dust has 8500 Btu/lb.
2.	 Then (35 mmBtu/hr)(1 lb sander dust/8500 Btu) ~ 4117 lb/hr 

or 18,032 tn/yr. fuel (8760 hr/yr)
3.	 Emission factor (1-02-090-04) wood-fired boiler c 

-




SOx - 0.15 lb/tn burned 
(18,032 tn/yr){O.15 lb/tn){1/2000) = 1.3 TPY 
NOx - 0.68 lb/tn burned 
(18,032 tn/yr)(0.68 lb/tn)(1/2000) = 6.1 TPY 
voe - 1.4 lb/tn burned 
(18,032 tn/yr)(1.4 lb/tn)(1/2000) = 12.6 TPY 
CO - 4.0 lb/tn burned 
(18 t 032 tn/yr)(4.0 lb/tn)(1/2000) • 36.1 TPY 

Geka Hot Oil Heater - 20 million Btu/hr capacity 

1.	 Natural gas-fired - 1100 Btu/CF
2.	 Then (20 mmBtu/hr){I CF/1100 Btu) = 18182 CF/hr 

or 159.3 million Cf/yr (8760 hr/yr) 
3.	 Emission Factor - (1-02-006-02)


SOx - 0.6 lb/MMCF burned
 
(159.3 MHCF/yr)(O.6 lb/MMCF){1/2000) • 0.0 TPY 
NOx - 140.0 lb/MMCF burned 
(IS9.3 MMCF/yr) (140 lb/MHCF)(1/2000) • 11.2 TPY 
VOC - 2.8 lb/MMCF burned 
(lS9.3 MHCF/yr){2.8 lb/HHCF){1/2000) - 0.2 TPY 
CO . 4.0 lb/MMCF burned . 
(159.3 MHCF/yr){4.0 lb/MHCF){I/2000) = 2.8 TPY 



-

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 

Air Quality Bureau
 
Cogswell Building, Helena, Montana 59620
 

(406) 444-3454
 

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT eEA) 

Project or Application: Modification of the Louisiana-Pacific Corporation 
air quality permit #2303 for the Missoula particleboard plant. 

Description of Project: This permit modification will establish definitive 
emission limits for all emission points within the plant and require
fugitive dust control on those haul roads within the plant area. 

Benefits and Purpose of Proposal: Louisiana-Pacific (LP) is currently not 
a significant contributor to the Missoula PM-IO nonattainment problem.
This permit modification will establ ish definitive enforceable emission
limits for all sources at the lP facility and, therefore, ensure that their 
contribution to Missoula's PM-I0 problem will not increase beyond known 
limits . 

• 
. Description and analysis of reasonable alternatives whenever alternatives 

are reasonably available and prudent to consider: One alternative would be 
to reqUire greater degrees of control from other sources in the 
nonattainment area~ The SIP control plan worked out by Missoula County has 
attempted to distribute the control burden fairly across the area. lhe 
controls required of Louisiana-Pacific are minimal fugitive dust controls 
which have been reqUired to match the city, county, and state efforts to 
control road and street dust emissions. 

Alisting and appropriate evaluation of mitigation, stipulations and other 
controls enforceable by the agency or another government agency: A 
complete listing of enforceable permit conditions and a permit analysis is 
contained in permit 2303-M. Further information is contained in the 
Missoula SIP. 

Recommendation: No EIS required. 

If an EIS is needed~ and if appropriate, explain the reasons for preparing 
the EA: N/A 

If an £IS is not reqUired, explain why the EA is an appropriate level of 
analysis: This modification will reduce fugitive emissions from the LP 
plant in Missoula, and assist in attaining compliance with the PM-IO 
reg~lations for the area. This is a small change to the existing permit, 
and the EA is sufficient environmental review. 

Other groups or agencies cpntacted or which may have overlapping
jurisdiction: None.
 
Individuals or groups contributing to this EA: AQB staff
 
fA prepared by: Warren Norton
 
Date: December 3, 1991.
 -1 
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POTENTIAL IMPACT ON PHYSICAL ENVIRONME~T 

COMMENTS 
flAJOR MODERATE MINOR NONE UHKJlO\/N ATTACHED 

1. TeRRESTRIAL AHD AQUATIC liFE AHD HABITATS 

2. WATER QUALITY, QUANTITY AND DISTRIBUTION 

3. GEOLOGY AHD 50lL QUALITY, STABILITY AND MOISTURE 

VEGETATION COVER, QUANT lTV AND QUAl! TV 

5, AESTHETICS 

6. AI R QUALITY 

7. UNIQUE ENOAN~EREO. FRAGILE OR lIHITED ENVI~OIlMENTAl RESOURCE 

8. DEMANDS ON E~VIRONMEHTAL RESOURCE OF WATER. AIR AHD [NERGV 

9. HISTORICAL AhQ ARCHAEOLOGICAL SITES 

10. CUMULATIvE A~D SECOHDARY IMPACTS 

POTENTIAL IMPACTS ON MUMAN ENVIRONMENT 

I. seCIAL STRUClURES AND MORES 

2. CULTURAL UNIOUENESS AND 0lVERS1TV 

3. LOCAL AHD STATE TAX BASE AHD TAX REVENUE 

4. AGRICULTURAL OR INCUSTRIAl PRODUCTIOH 

S. HUMAN HEALTH 

6. ACCESS TO AHe QUALITY OR R[CREATIONAL &WILDERNESS ACTIVITIES 

7. QUANTITY AND DISTRIBUTION OF EMPLOVMENT 

a, DISTRIBUTION OF POPULATION 

9. DEMANDS FOR GOVERNMENTAL SERVICES 

10. IIIDusrRIAL AhD COHMERCIAL ACTIVITY 

11. LOCALcY ADOPT EO ENVIRDNMENTAl PLANS AND GOALS 

12. CUMULATIVE AhD SECDNOARY IMPACTS 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4, 

S. 

6. 

7. 

a. 

9. 

10. 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

6. 

7. 

8. 

9. 

10. 

11. 

12. 

x 

x 

x 

x 

x 

x 

x 
x I 

x I 
I 

X I 

COIlHENTS 
KAJOR HODEllATE MINOR NONE UN~O\/N ATTACHED 

x 

x 

I. 

x 
x 

x x 

x 

x 

x 
I 

x 

x 

I 

x 

x 
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.otential Impacts on Human Health 

5. Human Health· The permit modification is part of the control strategy to bring the
 
Missoula area into compliance with the ambient PM-IQ standards. Compliance with this
 
standard should have a positive effect on the health of the citizens of the Missoula
 
va 11 ey.
 

.. ~I 

-
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DEPARTMENT OF 
HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 

AIR QUALITY	 BUREAU 

STAN STEPHENS. GOVERNOR	 COGSWEI.I. BUlI.DING 

---~NEOFMON~NA---------
FAX /I (406) 4-14·2606 

(406) 444-3454
 
FAX # (406) 444-1374
 

January 8, 1992 

NOTIFICATION OF 
PERMIT MODIFICATION 

Date of Mailing: January 8, 1992 

Name of Applicant: Stone Container Corporation 

Location:	 Missoula, Township 14 North, Range 21 West, Section 24 
Missoula County, Montana. 

Proposed Action: The department proposes to issue a permit modification, with 
conditions, to the above-named permittee. The permit will be assigned number 
2589-H. 

Proposed Conditions: See attached permit. More stringent emissions 
limitations may be necessary in the future if the present SIP fails to show 
attainment with federal and state air quality regulations. 

Procedures for Appeal: The permit shall be deemed modified in accordance with 
this notice within 15 days of this notice, which is January 23, 1992, unless 
the permittee requests a hearing before the Montana Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences. Any appeal must be filed within fifteen (15) days 
after the department notifies the permittee of its intention to modify the 
permit. The request for hearing shall contain an affidavit setting forth the 
grounds for the request. Any hearing will be held under the provisions of the 
Montana Administrative Procedures Act. Submit requests for hearing in 
triplicate to: Chairman, Board of Health and Environmental Sciences, Cogswell 
BUilding, Helena, Montana 59620. The filing of a request for hearing 
postpones the effective date of the modifications to the permit until the 
decision of the board becomes final or judicial review has been concluded. 

Sincerely, 

Jeffrey T. Chaffee, P.E. 
Ch i ef 

WR8-85883 



AIR QUALITY PERMIT 

Issued	 to: Stone Container Corporation Permit #2589-M 
P. O. Box 4707 Notification of 
Missoula, MT 59806-4707 Modification: 1-8-92 

Date	 of Fi na 1 
Modification: 1-23-92 

SECTION I: Permitted Facilities 

An air quality permit is hereby granted to the above-named permittee, 
hereinafter referred to as recipient, pursuant to Section 75-2-204 and 211, 
MCA, as amended, and Subchapter 11, PERMIT, CONSTRUCTION AND OPERATION OF AIR 
CONTAMINANT SOURCES, ARM 16.8.1113 as amended, for the entire mill site 
located at the Frenchtown mill site for the following: 

The entire facility at the Frenchtown site, including: 

A.	 Three Recovery Boilers 

,r,j 1.	 #3 Recovery Boiler has a capacity of 385 million Btu per 
hour input, and is controlled with an electrostatic 
precipitator. It has continuous emission monitors for 
TRS required by state permit. 

2.	 #4 Recovery Boiler has a capacity of 825 million Btu per 
hour input, and is controlled with an electrostatic 
precipitator. It has continuous emission monitors for 
TRS required by state permit. 

3.	 #5 Recover Boiler has a capacity of 330 million Btu per hour 
input, and is controlled with an electrostatic precipitator. 
This boiler is subject to NSPS and has continuous emission 
monitors for opacity and TRS. 

B.	 Four Lime Kilns 

1.	 #1 Lime Kiln has a capacity of 6.1 tons per hour of lime mud 
and is controlled with a wet venturi scrubber. The kiln has 
a continuous emission monitor for TRS. 

2.	 #2 Lime Kiln has a capacity of 6.1 tons per hour of lime mud 
and is controlled with a wet venturi scrubber. The kiln has 
a continuous emission monitor for TRS. 

3.	 #3 Lime kiln has a capacity of 15.6 tons per hour of lime 
mud and is controlled with a wet venturi scrubber. The kiln 
has a continuous emission monitor for TRS. 

4.	 #4 Lime Kiln has a capacity of 12.7 tons per hour of lime 
mud and is controlled with a wet venturi scrubber. The kiln 
has a continuous emission monitor for TRS. This lime kiln 
is subject to NSPS Subpart BB. 

WR8-85884 



C.	 Three Dissolving TanKs 

1.	 #3 Smelt Oissol~ing Tank has a capacity of 29 tons per hour
 
of black liquor solids. This dissolver is controlled with a
 
wet scrubber.
 

2.	 #4 Smelt Dissolving Tank has a capacity of 62.5 tons per

hour of black liquor solids. This dissolver is controlled
 
with a wet scrubber.
 

3.	 #5 Smelt Dissolving Tank has a capacity of 25 tons per hour
 
of black liquor solids. This dissolver is controlled with a
 
wet scrubber, and is subject to NSPS SUbpart BB.
 

D.	 Three lime Slakers 

1.	 The #1 lime SlaKer has a capacity of 7.7 tons per hour of
 
lime. This slaker is controlled with a wet scrubber.
 

2.	 The #2 Lime Slaker has a capacity of 9.0 tons per hour of
 
lime. This slaker is controlled with a wet scrubber.
 

3.	 The #3 Lime Slaker has a capacity of 7.9 tons per hour of
 
lime. This slaker is controlled with a wet scrubber.
 

E. _Two Wood-Fired Boilers 

1.	 Waste Fuel Boiler - This boiler is primarily fueled with
 
waste wood and bark. It has an input capacity of 537
 
million Btu per hour, and has the capability to fire natural
 
gas or heavy fuel oil. The boiler is controlled with a wet
 
venturi scrubber. The boiler is subject to NSPS Subpart 0
 
and has continuous emission monitors for both NOx and S02'
 

2.	 Hog Fuel Boiler· This boiler is only fired with waste wood 
and bark, and has a capacity of 200 million Btu per hour 
input to the fire box. This boiler is controlled with a wet 
venturi scrubber. 

f.	 Two Natural Gas-fired Soilers 

1.	 #2 Package Boiler· This boiler is fired only with natural
 
gas, and has a capacity of 72 million Btu per hour. This
 
bOller has no emission control on the stack.
 

2.	 Power Boiler· This boiler is fired only with natural gas,
and has a capacity of 297 million Btu per hour. This boiler 
has no emission control on the stack. 

G.	 Five Pulp Washers 

I 
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1.	 The PC Washer has a capacity of 20.2 tons per hour of air 
dried pulp (AD?). This washer is controlled by a wet 
scrubber. 

2.	 The M&O Washer has a capacity of 17.2 tons per hour of air 
dried pulp (ADP). This washer is a compaction baffle-type
washer with no particulate emissions. 

3.	 The No. 1 Base Washer has a capac ity of 38.6 tons per hour 
of air dried pulp (AD?). This washer is controlled by a wet 
scrubber. 

4.	 The No. 2 Base Washer has a capacity of 38.6 tons per hour 
of air dried pulp (AD?). This washer is controlled by a wet 
scrubber. 

5.	 The Top Washer has a capacity of 25.5 tons per hour of air 
dried pulp (ADP). This washer is controlled by a wet 
scrubber. 

H.	 Three Paper Machines 

1.	 #1 Paper Machine has a capacity of 29.5 tons per hour of 
ADP. There is no control on the paper machine ventilation. 

2.	 #2 Paper Machine has a capacity of 29.5 tons per hour of 
ADP. There;s no control on the paper machine ventilation. 

3.	 #3 Paper Machine has a capacity of 59.6 tons per hour of 
AD? There is no control on the paper machine ventilation. 

I.	 Three Unloading Stations 

1.	 Salt Cake/Lime Unloading has a capacity of 20.0 tons per 
hour, and is controlled with a baghouse. 

2.	 Starch Unloading has a capacity of 7.S tons per hour, and is 
controlled with a baghouse. 

3.	 Clay Unloading has a capacity of 13.0 tons per hour, and is 
controlled with a baghouse. 

J.	 Sawdust, Chip, and Hog Fuel Unloading and Conveying 

1.	 Sawdust is conveyed from storage to the digesters with 
covered conveyers and no other control. 

2.	 Chips are conveyed from storage to the digesters with 
covered conveyers and no other control. 

3.	 Hog fuel is conveyed from storage to the boilers with 
covered conveyers and no other control. -K. Sawdust and Chip Cyclones 



1. M&D Cyclone delivers sawdust to the H&D Digester. 

2. Pins Cyclone delivers chips to the Pins Digester. 

3. Batch Cyclone delivers chips to the Batch Digesters. 

SECTION II: Limitations and Conditions 

The results of any single emission test or daily average from the 
continuous opacity monitors shall be evaluated against the specified hourly 
and daily maximum. Emission tests shall be conducted on the recovery boilers 
and the waste fuel boiler quarterly. 

All other sources listed, with the exception of conveying systems. brown 
stock washers, and unloading systems shall be tested once per year. Results 
of such tests shall be evaluated against the specified hourly and daily
maximum. 

A.	 #3 Recovery Boiler 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this boiler shall 
not exceed 979 lbs/calendar day, and 40.79 lbs/hr. 

2.	 PM-IO emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 979 
lbs/calendar day, and 40.79 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Total sulfate emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 
979 Ibsjcalendar day, and 40.79 lbs/hr. 

4.	 Total reduced sulfur emissions from this boiler shall not
 
exceed 5 ppm, 24-hour average.
 

5.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CFR Part 50, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulate. PH·l0 sampling
methods are specified by 40 CFR Part 51. AppendiX H, 
including back-half. TRS emissions are determined by 
continuous monitoring with 24-hour averages. 

6.	 A continuous emission monitor for total reduced sulfur
 
compounds is reqUired for this source.
 

7.	 The monthly average total suspended particulate shall not
 
exceed 451 1bsjday. Monthly average emissions shall be
 
determined by continuous opacity monitoring. Stone shall
 
maintain a correlation between opacity and particulate

emissions and use this correlation to calculate daily and
 
monthly averages.
 

B.	 1/4 Recovery Bo i1er 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this boiler shall 
not exceed 1253 lbs/calendar day, and 52.21 lbs/hr. 

1 
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2.	 PM-I0 emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 1253 

lbs/calendar day, and 52.21 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Total sulfate emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 
]253 lbs/calendar day, and 52.21 lbs/hr. 

4.	 Total reduced sulfur emissions from this boiler shall not 
exceed 5 ppm, 24-hour average. 

5.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulate. PM-IO sampling
methods are specified by 40 eFR Part 51, Appendix M, 
including back-half particulate. TRS emissions are 
determined by continuous monitoring with 24·hour averages. 

6.	 A continuous emission monitor for total reduced sulfur 
compounds is required for this source. 

7.	 The monthly average total suspended particulate shall not 
exceed 928 lbs/day. Monthly average emissions shall be 
determined by continuous opacity monitoring. Stone shall 
maintain a correlation between opacity and particulate
emissions and use this correlation to calculate daily and 
monthly averages. 

c.	 #5 Recovery Boiler (NSPS-SB) 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this boiler shall 
not exceed 0.044 gr/dscf, and in no case shall exceed 633.6 
lbs/day and 26.4 lbs/hr. This is consistent with 0.044 
gr/dscf at a maximum flow rate of 70,000 dscf per minute as 
required by NSPS. 

2.	 PM-IO emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 633.6 
lbs/day, and 25.4 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Total sulfate emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 
633.6 lbs/day. and 25.4 lbs/hr. 

4.	 Total reduced sulfur emissions from this boiler shall not 
exceed 5 ppm, lZ-hour average. 

5.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CFR Part 60. 
AppendiX A. PM-IO sampling method~ are specified by 40 CFR 
Part 51. AppendiX M. TRS emissions are determined by
continuous monitoring methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60, 
Appendix B, Performance Specifications 1 through 6 as 
applicable. Back-half is not required since this is an NSPS 
source. -



6.	 Continuous emission monitors for opacity, and total reduced 
sulfur compounds are required for this source. 

7.	 The monthly average total suspended particulate shall not 
exceed 384 lbs/day. Monthly average emissions shall be 
determined by continuous opacity monitoring. Stone shall 
maintain a correlation between opacity and particulate
emissions and use this correlation to calculate daily and 
monthly averages. 

D.	 #3 Smelt Dissolving Tank 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
not exceed 140 lbs/day and 5.B3 lbs/hr. 

2.	 PM-to emissions from this source shall not exceed 140 
lbs/day and 5.83 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60. 
Appendix A. PH-I0 sampling methods are specified by 40 eFR 
Part 51. Appendix H. 

E.	 #4 Smelt Dissolving Tank 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
not exceed 607 lbs/day and 25.29 lbs/hr. 

2.	 PH-to emissions from thiS source shall not exceed 607 
lbs/day and 25.29 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA SOUTce sampling methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60. 
Appendix A. PM-10 sampling methods are specified by 40 efR 
Part 51. Appendix H. 

F.	 ~5 Smelt Dissolving Tank (NSPS) 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
be limited to 0.2 lb/ton blaCK liquor processed. but in no 
case shall it exceed 120 lbs/day and 5.0 lbs/hr. This is 
consistent with the 0.2 lb/ton NSPS limit since this 
dissolver has a capacity of 25 tons/hour of black liquor 
sol ids. 

2.	 PH-IO emissions from this source shall not exceed 120 
lbsjday and 5.00 lbsjhr. 

3.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60. 
AppendiX A. PM-IO sampling methods are specified by 40 eFR 
Part 51. Appendix H. 

G.	 #1 lime Kiln 
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1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 

not exceed 288 lbs/day and 12.0 lbs/hr. 

2.	 PM-I0 emissions from this source shall not exceed 288
 
lbs/day, and 12.0 lbs/hr.
 

3.	 Total sulfate emissions from this source shall not exceed
 
259 lbs/day, and 10.79 lbs/hr.
 

4.	 Total reduced sulfur emissions shall not exceed 20 ppm, 24­
hour average. 

5.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CfR Part 60, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulate. PM-I0 sampling
methods are specified by 40 CFR Part 51, Appendix H. 
inclUding back-half particulate. TRS emissions are 
determined by continuous monitoring with 24-hour averages. 

6.	 A continuous emission monitor for total reduced sulfur
 
compounds is required for this source.
 

H.	 #2 lime Kiln 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
not exceed 266 lbs/day and 11.08 lbs/hr. -

2.	 PM·IO emissions from this source shall not exceed 266
 
lbs/day, and 11.08 lbs/hr.
 

3.	 Total sulfate emissions from this source shall not exceed
 
239 lbs/day, and 9.96 lbs/hr.
 

4.	 Total reduced sulfur emissions shall not exceed 20 ppm, 24­
hour average. 

5.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60, 
AppendiX A, including back-half particulate. PM-IO sampling 
methods are specified by 40 erR Part 51, Appendix H, 
including back-half particulate. TRS emissions are 
determined by continuous monitoring with 24-hour averages. 

6.	 A continuous emission monitor for total reduced sulfur
 
compounds is reqUired for this source.
 

I.	 #3 lime Kiln 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
not exceed 359 lbs/day and 14.96 lbs/hr. 

2.	 PM·IO emissions from this source shall not exceed 359 
lbs/day, and 14.96 lbs/hr. ­



3.	 Total sulfate emissions from this source shall not exceed 
323 1bs/day , and 13.46 lbs/hr. 

4.	 Total reduced sulfur emissions shall not exceed 20 ppm, 24­
hour average. 

S.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulate. PH-10 sampling
methods are specified by 40 eFR Part 51, Appendix M, 
including back-half particulate. TRS emissions are 
determined by continuous monitoring with 24-hour averages. 

6.	 A continuous emission monitor for total reduced sulfur 
compounds is required for this source. 

J.	 #4 Lime Kiln (NSPS) 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
be 1imited to 0.067 gr/dscf, but in no case shall it exceed 
204.0 lbs/day and 8.50 lbs/hr. This limitation is 
consistent with a maximum flow rate of 14,800 dscfm. The 
analysis for the coke conversion shows no increase in 
particulate emissions from this source. 

2.	 PM-IO emissions from this source shall not exceed 204.0 
lbs/day, and 8.50 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Total sulfate emissions from this source shall not exceed 
204.0	 lbs/day, and 8.50 lbs/hr. 

4.	 Total reduced sulfur emissions shall not exceed 8.0 ppm, 12­
hour average. 

5.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CFR Part 60, 
AppendiX A. PM-IO sampling methods are specified by 40 CFR 
Part 51, Appendix M. TRS emissions are determined by
continuous monitoring with I2-hour averages. 

6.	 A continuous emission monitor for total reduced sulfur 
compounds is required for this source. 

NOTE: The permit analysis for the coke conversion project 
permitted in January 1987 shows no increase in the allowable 
particulate from the #4 Lime Kiln. Therefore, the department 
feels	 that the NSPS 1imit of 0.067 gr/dscf is still applicable to 
this source. 

K.	 #1 lime Slaker 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
not exceed 110 lbs/day and 4.58 lbs/hr. 
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2.	 PM-IO emissions from this source shall not exceed 110 

lbs/day and 4.58 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulate. PM-IO sampling
methods are specified by 40 CFR Part 51, Appendix M, 
including back-half particulate. 

l.	 #2 lime Slaker 

1,	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
not exceed 146 lbs/day and 6.08 lbs(hr. 

2.	 PM-IO emissions from this source shall not exceed 146 
lbs(day and 6.08 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulate. PH-I0 sampling 
methods are specified by 40 eFR Part 51, Appendix H, 
inclUding back-half particulate. 

H.	 #3 Lime Slaker 

·w _.1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this source shall 
not exceed 72 lbs(day and 3.00 lbs(hr. 

2.	 PM-IO emissions from this source shall not exceed 72 lbs/day
and 3.00 lbs/hr. 

·3.	 Compl iance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulate. PM-IO sampling 
methods are specified by 40 eFR Part 51. Appendix H, 
including back-half particulate. 

N.	 Hog fuel Boiler 

1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this boiler shall 
not exceed 446 lbs/day, and 18.58 lbs/hr. 

2.	 PM-lO emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 446 
lbs/day, and 18.58 lbs/hr. 

3.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods s~ecified in 40 CfR Part 60, 
Appendix A, including back-half particulates. PM-10 
sampling methods are specified by 40 CFR Part 51, Appendix
M, including back-half particulates. 

o. Waste Fuel Boiler (NSPS Subpart D)	 ­



1.	 Total suspended particulate emissions from this boiler shall 
not exceed 0.1 1bs/mi11ion Btu fired, and 52.04 1bs/hr, and 
1249 lbs/day. 

2.	 PM-I0 emissions from this boiler shall not exceed lZ49 
1bs/day, and 52.04 1bs/hr, and 0.1 1bs/mi11ion Btu fired. 

3.	 Sulfur dioxide emissions from this source shall not exceed 
0.8 1b/mi11ion Btu, and 429.6 lb/hr when firing liquid 
fossil fuel or liquid fossil fuel and wood residue. 

4.	 Nitrogen dioxide emissions from this boiler shall not exceed 
0.30 lbs/mil1ion Btu, and 161.1 lbs/hr when firing liquid or 
gaseous fO$sil fuel and wood residue. 

5.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60, 
Appendix A. PM-10 sampling methods are specified by 40 CFR 
Part 51, Appendix H. 

5.	 Continuous emission monitors for sulfur dioxide and nitrogen
oxides is required for this source. 

P.	 Sawdust, Chips, and Hog Fuel Unloading, Storage, and Handling 

• 1. Sawdust· This activity is limited to 1.0 1b/ton of sawdust 
handled (SeC #3-07-008-03) . 

2.	 Chips - This activity is limited to 0.18 lblton of chips 
handled (State emission estimate). 

3.	 Hog Fuel - This activity is limited to 0.18 lblton of hog
fuel handled (State emission estimate). 

Q.	 Brown Stock Washers 

1.	 Brown Stock Washers shall be limited to a total of 128 
1b(day, and 5.31 lb(hr. 

2.	 Compliance with the above standards shall be determined by 
EPA source sampling methods specified in 40 eFR Part 60, 
Appendix A. PM·I0 sampling methods are specified by 40 CFR 
Part 51, Appendix H. 

R.	 Batch and Continuous Digesters 

1.	 All gaseous emissions from these units shall be dueted to 
the lime kilns for oxidation of all reduced sulfur 
compounds. 

2.	 All gaseous emissions from the air stripper shall be ducted 
to the lime kilns for oxidation of all reduced sulfur 
compounds. 
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S.	 Scrubber Operational Checks 

The following scrubber operational checks shall be performed on a 
weekly basis. 

1.	 Li me Kiln s 

a. Scrubber water flow 
b. Scrubber water solids 
c. Scrubber pressure differential 

2.	 Smelt Tank Vents 

a. Scrubber shower water flows 
b. Scrubber pressure differential 
c. Bypass conditions 

3.	 Waste fuel Boiler 

a. Scrubber shower water flows 
b. Scrubber water solids 
c. Scrubber pressure differential 
d. Scrubber water pH check (pH 7-9) 

4.	 Hog Fuel Boiler 

• a. Scrubber water flow and weir overflow 
b. Scrubber shower water pressure 
c. Scrubber pressure differential 
d. Scrubber water pH check (pH 7-9) 

5.	 Stone shall maintain a record of such checks which the 
department may inspect at any time. 

T.	 Plant-Wide Sulfur Dioxide Limitation 

Total sulfur dioxide emissions from the mill shall not exceed 5000 
lbs/day. In the event of a natural gas curtailment, Stone shall 
report, in addition to the normal report, the following: 

1.	 Daily S02 emissions from recovery boilers and power boilers. 

2.	 Dates and times of curtailment. 

3.	 Quantity and sulfur content of fuel oil burned. 

4.	 All fuel oil burned must comply with ARM 16.8.1411 - Sulfur 
In Fuel Oil rule, unless sulfur dioxide emissions are 
controlled on an equivalent basis. 

U.	 NSPS Testing ReqUirements 

-




8.	 Permit Duration - This permit is null and void if the 
equipment is torn down, removed, or not capable of being 
operated for two years. 

9.	 Permit Fees - Pursuant to Section 75-2-211, MeA, as amended 
by the 1991 Legislature, the continuing validity of this 
permit is conditional upon the payment by the permittee of 
an annual operation fee, as required by that.Section and 
rules adopted thereunder by the Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences. 

SECTION III: Continuous Emission Monitoring Systems 

A.	 No. 3 and No. 4 Recovery Boi 1ers 

A total reduced sulfur (TRS) CEM is required by state permit for 
each boiler. This CEM is not required to conform to federal 
specifications. Stone already has Barton titrators in place to 
fulfill this requirement. These monitors do not meet federal 
specifications because the response time is too slow; however, it 
is sufficient to monitor this pollutant at this time. 

8.	 #5 Recovery Boiler (NSPS . BB) 

1.	 An opacity continuous emission monitor (CEH) is required by 
state permit and federal regulations. This CEM shall 
conform to Performance Specification 1 found in 40 CfR Part 
60, Appendix B. 

2.	 A total reduced sulfur (TRS) CEM is required by state permit 
and federal regulation. This (EM shall conform to federal 
specifications as required by 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, 
Specification 5. 

C.	 #1, #2, and #3 Lime Kilns 

A total reduced sulfur (TRS) CEH is required by state permit for 
each kiln. This CEM is not required to conform to federal 
specifications. Stone already has Barton titrators in place to 
fulfill this requirement. These monitors do not meet federal 
specifications because the response time is too slow; however. it 
is sufficient to monitor this p011utant at this time. 

D.	 #4 lime Kiln (NSPS - BB) 

A total reduced sulfur {TRS} (EM is required by state permit and 
federal regulations. This CEM shall conform to federal 
specifications as required by 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B. 
Specification 5. 

. E. Waste Fuel Boiler (NSPS - D) 



1.	 A sulfur dioxide CEM is required by federal regulation and ­
state permit when this boiler is fired on oil. This CEM 
shall conform to federal specifications as required by
Specification 2, 40 eFR Part 60, Appendix B. 

2.	 A nitrogen oxides CEM is required by federal regulation and 
state permit. This CEM shall conform to federal 
specifications as required by Specification 2, 40 CFR Part 
60, Appendix B. 

3.	 Either an oxygen or carbon monoxide CEM is required as 
provided in 40 CFR Part 60.45. 

SECTION IV: Ambient Air Monitoring Program 

Stone shall conduct an ambient air monitoring program consisting of the 
following: 

A.	 At least two analyzers to measure HzS. 

B.	 At least two PH-IO samplers. 

C.	 At least one wind system. 

• 
D. Sampling sites, data reporting, and parameters to be monitored 

will be specified by the department• 

SECTION V: Reporting Requirements 

A.	 Operational Reporting Requirements 

Stone shall submit the following production and operation
information annually to the AQB by March 1st of each year. This 
information is required for use in calculation of the annual 
emission inventory. 

1.	 Annual production information calculated on a calendar year 
basis for the previous calendar year. 

SOURCE	 UNITS OF MATERIAL PROCESSED 

a.	 Hog Fuel Boiler Hog Fuel - tns/yr
Nat Gas - HCF/yr 

b.	 Waste Fuel Boiler Hog Fuel - Tns/yr
Nat Gas - MCF/yr
Fuel Oil . Mgal/yr 

c. No	 2 Pkg Boiler Nat Gas - MCF/yr 

d. Power Boil er	 Nat Gas - MCF/yr 

e. No.3 Recovery Blr Black liquor - tns/yr	 ­Nat Gas - MCF/yr 



SOURCE	 UNITS OF MATERIAL PROCESSED 

f.	 NO.4 Recovery 8lr Black liquor - tns/yr 
Nat Gas - HCF/yr
Fuel Oil . Hgal/yr 

g.	 No. 5 Recovery Blr Black liquor - Tos/yr 
Nat Gas - HCF/yr
Fuel Oil - Hgal/yr 

h.	 No.1 lime kiln Hat Gas - liCF/yr
Fuel Oil - Hgal/yr
lime mud - tns/yr 

i.	 No. 2 1i me k11 n Nat Gas - MCFIYr 
Fuel Oil - Mgal/yr 
Lime mud - tns/yr 

j.	 No. 3 1j me k11 n Nat Gas - MCF/yr
Fuel oil - Mgal/yr 
Lime mud - tns/yr 

k. No. 4 1i me Ie; 11 n	 Nat Gas - MCF/yr 
Fuel Oil - Hgal/yr
lime mud - tns/yr 
Petrol Coke - Tns/yr 

1. No. 3 Dissolver Black liquor· tns/yr 

m. No. 4 Dissolver	 Black liquor· lns/yr 

n. No. 5 Dissolver	 Black liquor - tns/yr 

o. No. Slaker	 Lime - tns/yr 

p. No. Z Slaker	 lime - tns/yr 

q. No. 3 Slaker	 Lime - tns/yr 

r. PUlp produced	 Pulp - AOT/yr 

5. Linerboard produced	 Linerboard - AOT/yr 

2.	 Hours of operation for the mill and each source if different 
from the mill operation time. 

3.	 Fugitive dust information: 

a. Tons of chips received for the year. 

b. Tons of sawdust received for the year. 

c. Tons of hog fuel received for the year. 
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8. Monthly Reporting Requirements. 

1. Lime Kil ns 

a. All lime kilns shall report daily average TRS 
concentrations with the number of hours exceeding 20 
ppm. Lime kilns subject to NSPS Subpart BB shall 
report 12 hour averages with the number of hours 
exceeding 8 ppm. 

b. All lime kilns shall test for particulate emissions at 
least once per year and include the result with the 
monthly report in which the test was completed. 

2. Recovery Boilers 

a. All recovery boilers shall report daily averages for 
TRS with the number of hours exceeding 5 ppm. Recovery
boilers subject to NSPS Subpart SS shall report on a 
lZ-hour basis with the number of hours exceeding 5 ppm. 

b. All recovery boilers shall report a monthly average
pounds of sulfur emitted per 1000 pounds of black 
1iQuor burned. 

- c. Recovery boilers subject to NSPS shall report opacity 
on a 24-hour average basis. -

d. Recovery boilers are required to test for total 
particulate once per quarter. These tests shall 
conform to 40 efR 60, Appendix A, with back-half 
included unless NSPS is applicable. 

e. Recovery boilers subject to NSPS shall report all 
exceedances of the opacity standard of 35%, six·minute 
average. 

3. Waste Fuel Boiler 

a. All boilers subject to N5PS Subpart 0 shall report
three-hour averages for 502 and NOx as specified by
federal regulations. 

4. Pulp Mill Production 

Average daily pulp production shall be reported in air dried 
tons per day, and average daily black liquor burning rates 
for each recovery boiler in pounds per day. 

C. Quarterly Excess Emission Reports 

Stone shall submit Quarterly excess emission reports for all 
continuous emission monitors required by NSPS as specified in 40 
efR Part 60.7(c). This report shall include: 

~ 



1.	 The magnitude of excess emissions computed in accordance 
with GO.13(h)) any conversion factors used) and the date and 
time of commencement and completion of each time period of 
excess emissions. 

2.	 Specific identification of each period of excess emissions 
that occurs during startups) shutdowns) and malfunctions of 
the affected facility; the nature and cause of any
malfunction (if known); the corrective action taken or 
preventative measures adopted. 

3.	 The date and time identifying each period during which the 
continuous monitoring system was inoperative except for zero 
and span checks and the nature of the system repairs or 
adjustments. 

4.	 When no excess emissions have occurred or the continuous 
monitoring systems have not been inoperative) repaired) or 
adjusted, such information shall be stated in the report. 

5.	 The excess emission reports shall be completed in a format 
supplied by the department. 
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ATTACHMENT a 

~oaified June 14. ~989 

C~noitions or Permit #2589 

This Attachment a, Conditions of P~rmit #2589, hereby replaces the 
original Permit #2344 as issued May 22, 1987. 

SECTION I: Permitted Facil ities 

A. A fuel c:1ange 15 reQuested for all four existing lime kilns. 
These kilns are currently fired on natural gas. The permit aoplication 
requests permission to use an 80% petroleum coke, 20% natural gas fuel 
combination on a 3iU odsis. Ihe kilns currently burn approximately 
1,216 million C~blC f~~t of natural gas per year. The fuel change will 
replace 80% of tnlS ~itn aooroximately 3:,285 tens/year of petroleum 
coke supplieo by Exxon Kefinery. 

3. 7ne generai ossociatea facilities are; 

1.	 IWO ceKe storage bins with vents. 

• 
2.' Coke L:nioading station with enc10sed conveying systems to 

transport the coke to storage . 

3.	 Pulverizer and burner system to feed the coke into the 
kHns. 

SECTION II: Limitations and Conditions 

A. The fuel change shail be limitea to a maximum of 80~ petroleum 
coke substitution for tne natural gas currently us eo in each kiln. 

B. Stone shall provide the aepartment with a current analysis of 
the coke usee in the kilns on a yearly basis. The reoort snaIl contain 
the heat content of the coke in BTU/lb, and the concentration of the 
following parameters: fixed carbon, volatiles. sulfur, ash, vanadium, 
beryllium, cadmium, mercury. nickel and lead. A change to any other 
type of fuel which increases any air pollution emissions is subject to 
the new source review requirements in accordance with ARM 16.8.1101 et 
sea. and/or ARM 16.8.921 et sea. This report is due by July 15 each-­
year. No report is requirea-rQr 1987. 

C. The coke unloading. storage. and handling system shall use 
reasonably available control technology to control fugitive dust. 

Q. ~~~rcgen oxide emissions snali not exceed 408 tons/year from 
all four lime kilns. Compliance with this requirement shall ~c deter­
mined by conducting stack testing in accordance with the fre~~~~~y 

specified in condition E. of this section. Compliance with this 
limitation shall be deemed acnievea provided th~t ~he results of all ­stack sampling conducted witnin any calendar year do not exceed any of 
the values provided below: 



Kiln ql: {X • i.63/Nt)(0.69}
 
Kiln =2: (X ~ i.63/Nt)(0.68)
 
K,ln =3: ~X + i.63/Nt)(1.25}

Kiln :J: IX ~ i.63/N!)
 

Uni:s are pounas per hour. 

Where: N:	 number of stack tests or hourly readings obtained 
in the subject calendar year as presented below. 

X :	 (Coke %)(.26) + 4.9 
Coke % is measured on a BTU basis. 

The	 value of N shall be determined as follows: 

1.	 =Jr s:aCK :ests conducted in accordance with 43 erR Part 
6a, Apoenoix A, Method 7, N shall eauai 3 for each 
:~meleted te5t (not the same as runs). ~ minimum of 2 
:ests is reouirea. 

2.	 Tor stacK tests conducted using continuous emission 
samel ing devices (such as that conduc~ed in support of 
tnis application). N shall equal the number of valid 
hourly samoles. The minimum number of samples required 
ror eacn aoelicable kiln shall be SO. 

_. Average coke feed rate during the testing period shall not be less 
than five percentage points than the average coke feed rate in use by 
Stone over the preceding 3 months. Average coke feeo rate shall be 
calculated on a percent BTU basis excluding all time periods in which 
coke was not a fuel ~a the lime kiln in Question. 

E. An annual stac~ test at Kiln #4 shall be reQuired to verify 
compliance with conoition O. of this section and to otherwise inventory 
cne emissions from this source. Kilns i1, #2 and #3 only need be tested 
once following conversion to coke. The department. however, reserves 
the right to reouire further testing in accordance with the provisions 
of ARM 16.8.704 as it deems necessary to inventory air pollution 
emissions or to verify compliance with this permit or any other air 
Quality rule. The requirements of this section, however, shall not be 
deemed a relaxation of testing requirements found in other permits 
issued to Stone. The test required by this section shall also include 
an analysis of sulfur dioxide and carbon monoxide and be performed 
according to the applicable EPA test methods as specified in 40 eFR Part 
60, Appendix A. In the case of carbon monoxide, however, Stone may 
conduct this test u~ing the ORSAT method. Alternative equivalent 
methods to 40 CF~ Part 60, Apcendix A, may be used only upon written 
approval by the oepJrt~ent. 

F. ~ar.h lime kiln shall be equipped with a stack which has safe 
access to the t~st ports and which meets the criteria of 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appenc;x A, Met~oa 1. 
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G. 

least 20 
For all s~ack t2stS. Q pretest co~ference 

days prior to the test between Sto
snail be held at 

ne. the tester and the 
ceoartment. 7he aeoartment ~ay reouire a ~ritten testing protocoi, 
incluoing QualitJ assurance oroceaures, ~rlor to the cretest conference. 

H. Stone snall discontinue the burning of coke within 12 hours of 
being notified by the Missoula City~County Health Department that a 
Stage LI, III or IV ~lert is in progress within the air stagnation zone. 
Stone may resume using coke as soon thereafter as the alert has been 
cancelled. 

r. Stone shall discontinue the burning of coke as soon as 
reasonaoly possible. but not more than one hour, when a maifunction of 
the kiln or scrubber occurs provided that such a malfunction has the 
potential to increase e~issions of sulfur dioxide into the outdoor 
atmosDnere. 

SECTiON tIl: Ambient Air ~onitoring and Reporting Reaulrements 

A. Stone Container ~i1ail install \ ooerate and maintain one 
amoient air monitoring site in the vicinity of its kraft pulp and liner­
board facility. The monltoring site shall consist of all equipment, 
supplies ~d personnel resources necessary and sufficient to monitor 
nitrogen dioxide levels in tne ambient air in accordance with the 
procedures provided below. 

-I 
- B. Stone shall commence air monitorinq within 90 days after the 

start of burning bf petroleum coke in each of the four lime kilns. 

C. For purposes of enoosing an aoplicable site iocat;on. :he 
department. in conjunction with Stone, the t~issoula CitrCounty Health 
Department. and interested citizens, shall 
Quality monitoring committee. The committee shall 
following members: 

form an ad hoc amoient air 
consist ~f the 

Stone Container 
Missoula City~County Heaith Deot. 
Department 
Interested Citizens 

1 memoer 
1 memoer 
1 member 
2 members and 
2 alternates 

Each organization shall choose their resoective committee member 
~xceot that the department shall choose the citizen memoers from a list 
of names of anyone expressing interest in this subject. The department 
shall serve as chair for the committee. 

D. The pur?ose of the monitoring committ2e in C. above is to 
choose the ambien~ air ~ualitJ monitoring site for the continuous 
measurement of nitrogen dioxide. ihe chosen monitoring site must meet 
the minimum quality assurance r~~~~~ements found in the Montana Quality 
Assurance Manual. including siting criteria. The site must also have 

I
I, 

aoeQuate access and power reQuirements within a reasonaole distance of 
the prooosed monItoring s~aticn. In the event a consensus on site -



~election can not be reache~. :~e ceoartment shall determine the final 
slte location. 7he monitOrlno site must remain in the same leoation for 
at least four c~nsecutive Quarters. It may be moved following fc~r 
consecutive cuarters in accoroance with paragraon E. 

r 7he amoient air Quaiity monitoring of nitrogen dioxide will 
continue for at least four consecutive quarters after the applicable 
lime kiln has been converted to coke and a maximum burn rate ~as been 
established. Following the successful gathering of four consecutive 
quarters of valid ambient air quality data collected in accordance with 
the requirements of H. below, the committee shall review the data and 
make a determination of whether or not to continue monitoring the 
effects of :he coke conversion project or otnerwise increase or decrease 
the network size. ~he commlttee's oecision of whether or not to 
increase, cecrease. or alter .tne network configuration in order to 
measure the ;~Dac: 0; the coke conversion project will be based upon the 
nitrogen oioxiae amoient monitorlng results as they relate to potential 
damage to human healtn, vegetation, animals. or otherwise threaten 
comoiiance witn t0e amoient alr cuaiit'l stancaros. In the event a 
consensus can not :e r~acnea OV tne co~itt2~. the deoartment shall 
determine any future ameient air Quality monitoring for nitrogen 
dioxide. 

F. Any cnanges ~n the ambient monitoring network not related to 
site location and duration of monitoring must be approved in writing by 
the department. The department shall notify the corrrnittee of any 
approved changes ~o the monitoring network. 

G. The committee may cnoose to develop a more ,omprehensi~e 

monitoring plan of the effects of the coke conversion project relating 
to vegetation and animal monitoring. None of the members of the 
committae, however, are bound to suooly financial or other resources for 
completing these plans. As funding allows, it is the intent of the 
department tnat sucn a plan be a cooperative effort between the 
deoartment, :tone, City-County Heaith Ceoartment, the University of 
Montana, ano any other citizen or professional resources in the Missoula 
Valley. 

H. Stone shall utilize air monitoring and Quality assurance
 
procedures which equal or exceed the requirements described in the
 
Montana Quality Assurance Manual includIng revisions, the EPA Quality
 
assurance manual including revisions, 40 CFR Parts 53 and 58, and any
 
other requirements specified by the department. These requirements
 
extend to all aspects of air monitoring inclUding, but not limited to,
 
siting criteria, shelter design, equipment selection, calibratioll.
 
maintenance, repair, zero/span procedures, precision, accuracy, data
 
handling, control limits, and data va1idation.
 

I. Stone shall submit monthly data reports to the department 
within ~s days after the end of each month and an annu~: ~ata report 
within 90 days after the end of the calendar year. Stone may, at their 
discretion, suomit required data from the existing monitoring network at 
the same intervals and reporting requirements specified in this section. 
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J. ~e monthly reoort shail consist of a narrative data 

~ummary. The monthly reoort to the aeoartment must also 
:onsist of a data submittal of all data points on SAROAD 
fJrmat on floopy diskettes wnich are compatible with the 
ceoart~ent's comouter system. The narrative data summary 
snall include: 

a. The 
for 

first and second highest 24-hour concentrations 
nitrogen dioxide; 

"­'" . The 
for 

first and second highest l-hour concentrations 
nitrogen dioxide; 

The monthly wind roses (from Stone's site #1); 

~ summary of the data collection efficiency; 

~ summary of the reasons for missing cata; 

~ creclsion and accuracy summary; 

~. Cal ibration information. 

• 
2. ,ne anr.ual reoort shall consist of a narrative data 

summary containing: 

a. A pollution trend analysis; 

b. The annual means, first and second highest 24-hour 
concentrations, first and second highest 1-nour 
concentrations for nitrogen dioxide at each site; 

---[ 

I 
c. The annual wind roses from each site; 

d. An annual summary of data collection efficiency; 

An annual summary of precision and accuracy data; 

f. An annual summary of any ambient standard 
exceedances; 

g. Recommendations for future monitoring. 

-
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AnACHME~lT C 

Modified JUlie 14, 1989
 
Conoltions of Permit #2589
 

Air quality permit #2589 (originally #792-013075) is hereby altered 
to include the old cardboard container (DCC) facility to be installed 
during the summer or 1989. This alteration is conducted in accordance 
with ARM 16.8.1105. Since there is no significant increase in 
emissions. oniy ARM 16.8.1100. Montana Permit Rule, will aDPly. This 
rule requires BACT to be applied to the air poliution control equipment. 

SECTION I: Permitted Facilities 

A. The general facil~:ies associated with this project are: 

1.	 Unloaaing docks for 400 TPO of old caroboaro 
2.	 Shreaoer ana reoulping tank 
3.	 Cleaning faciiities to remove burnabie ana nonburnable 

waste from the old cardboard 
4.	 Disposal systems for all waste removed from the old 

cardboard 

B.	 Emission Inventory for the Hog Fuel Boiler 

Current'average fuel consumption is: 

Waste wood - 7955 Tons/mo x 12 = 95,460 Tons/yr 
Natural gas - 3648 MCF/mo x 12 = 43.776 MCF/yr 

1.	 Current Emissions (from wood comoustion): 

Emissions 

Particulate from company stack test 18.0 TPY 
S02 - .15 lb/T x .5 scrub eff x 95460 T wood/yr x 1/2000 3.5 TPY 
NOx - 2.8 lb/T x 1 scrub eff x 95460 T wood/yr x 1/2000 133.6 TPY 
CO - 4.0 lb/T x 1 scrub eff x 95460 T wood/yr x 1/2000 190.9 TPY 
VOC(~) - 1.4 lb/T x 1 scrub eff x 95460 T wood/yr x 1/2000 66.8 TPY 

(from AP-42 1.6-1) 

Natural gas emissions ~re negligible. The highest 
c~ntribution from natural gas would be approximately 
1 T/yr of NOx; all other pollutants are less than 1 T/yr. 

2.	 Emissions fr-'uIR Waste Plastic Combustion: 

Waste combustion rate: 15.1 T/day. 468 T/mo, 5616 T/yr 
AP-42 2.1-3 Uncont. E.F. for Commercial and Ind. Refuse 
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Particulate = 7 lb/T x .84 scruo eff x 5616 x 1/2000 = 0.8 TPY 

(Multichamoer) 
SO~ 2.: ~ .. x 5616 x 1/2000 = 3.5 TPY 
NOx 3< x 5616 x 1/2000 = 8.4 TPY 
VOC 3:< x 5616 x 1/2000 = 8.4 TPY 
CO 10.< x 5616 x 1/2000 = 28.0 TPY 

3. Toxics Review 

These emissions are calculated from laboratory results of 
two samples of plastic waste which were collected from 
two paper recycling plants currently in operation. 
Analysis was cone oy Badger laboratories for Stone 
Container (lettEr from Ms. Jenny Brown to W. Norton, 
dated 2-14-89) 

Chloride analvsis (as total halide) 

~ax. value - J.~3~ x 15.1 T/day x 365 d/yr x .04 scrub 
efr x 2000 Ib/T = 1896 lb/yr 

(This assumes all chloride goes to scrubber; some may 
remain in bottom ash.) 

Beryllium 

Max. value - .05 porn x 15.1 T/day x 2000 IblT x 365 ­
da~/yr = 0.55 lblyr " Cadmium 

Max. value - <.05 porn x 15.1 T/day x 2000 lb/T x 365 
day/yr = <0.5 ib/yr 

Lead 

Max. value - 12.6 porn x (11.02) : 138.9 lb/yr 

Mercury 

Max. value - <0.01 x 11.02 : <0.1 lb/yr 

4. Emission Summary 

Plastic Total 
Parameter Existina E:mi5s~ons ?"ooosed 

Particulate 18 TPY 1 TPY 19 TPY 
502 4 3 7 
NOx 134 8 142 
CO 191 28 219 

67 8 75VOC CNMl ­
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;llastic Iota I 
Pilrameter E:dstino Emissions Dr"otlosed 

7oxics: 

Cl	 1896 lb/yr 1896 lb/yr 
Be	 0.5 . 0.5 
Cd	 <0.5 <0.5 
Pb	 138.9 138.9 
Hg	 <0.1 <0.1 

e.	 Applicaoie Reguiations 

1.	 ~S?S - ~ot ioplicable - ace plants are not a listed 
~omconent of Kraft pute mills (see subpart B8, CFR 
60.2S0al, 

2.	 ~SD - ~ot iooiiciole - emissions are not significant. 
[See ARM 16.8.921(30).J 

3.	 State Permit Rule - ARM 16.8.1113 is applicable and 
requires that BACT be applied to the permit alteration. 

•	 4. aACT Analysis 

Th~ applicant has proposed the disposal of 15.1 tons per 
day of waste plastic in tne hog fuel boilers. These 
boilers are currently controlled with wet scrubbers. The 
waste fuel boiler is subject to the NSPS limits and the 
Air Qual ity Bureau has accepted this scrubber as BACT for 
this case. The scrubber water maintains a pH between 7.0 
and 9.0 which snould provide good collection efficiencies 
for chloride gases. Therefore. the deoartment accepts 
this control as BACT for this case. 

5.	 Other Toxic Emissions 

Lead - Less than 0.6 TPY - exempt from permitting. 
Company analysis shows 138.9 lbs/yr emission or 0.07 TPY. 
This ;s less than 12~ of the lead emissions which require 
permitting under ARM 16.8,1102. 

Beryllium - Less than 0.0004 TPY is not significant for 
PSO purposes. Company analysis shows 0.55 lbs/yr or 
0.0003 TPY. 

Mercury - Less than 0.1 TPY is not significant for PSO 
purposes. Company analy~is shows 0.11 lb/yr or 0.00 TPY. 
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Inerefore. a per~it alteration will be required at this 
time for aisoosal of this plastic waste in the hog fuel 
boilers. Mowev~r, a stac( test for chloride emissions 
~ill be reouirea after th~ system ;s ooerational to prove 
that actual emissions do 10t exceed the worst case 
analysis referred to abov~. 

SECTION [I; Limitations and Conditions 

A. All emission limitations for t~e hog fuel and waste fuel 
boilers shall remain as stated in Attachment A. 

B. The boiler used for disposal of the burnable waste shall be 
tested for part1culate and for Chloride emissions to prove compliance 
with existing regulations. The Chloride emissions shall be. compared 
with the estimated emissions from the permit application. These tests 
shall conform to E?A stack testing methods 1-5, and the Montana Stack 
Testing Protocol. 

C. A one-time cneCK on the levels of heavy metals emitted from 
the combustion of waste plastic is required. ihis shall consist of an 
analysis of the stacx gas ror lead, cadmium, beryllium and mercury. 
These tests shall be done by methods which are acceptable to EPA and the 
department, and be performed at the same time that the particulate and 
cnloride tests are done. inese tests shall be completed within one year 
of the startup date for the used fiber recycle plant. -- SECTION Ill: AmbIent Air Monitorino and Reoorting Reouirements 

No additional ambient monltoring requirements apply at this time. 

-




Permit Analysis
 

Stone Container Corporation - Missoula
 
Permit Modification - frenchtown Facility
 

A. Stone Container Corporation currently operates a pulp mill and liner 
board facility at the Frenchtown site located approximately 10 miles northwest 
of Missoula. The plant underwent a major expansion during the mid·1970s which 
added several NSPS units. The basic plant capacity was designed for about 
18S0 tons per day of air dried pulp. An air quality permit covered individual 
units at that time. Two changes to the permit were made since that time. In 
1987, the permit was revised to allow Stone to burn petroleum coke in all four 
lime kilns. In 1989, the permit was revised again to allow Stone to install 
and operate a recycled cardboard facility at the plant. This revision 
increased the capacity of the plant by approximately 400 air dried tons per 
day. 

On July I, 1987 the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) promulgated 
new ambient air qual ity standards for particulate matter with an aerodynamic 
diameter of 10 microns or less (PM-IO). The annual standard is 50 micrograms 
per CUbic meter and the 24-hour standard is 150 micrograms per cubic meter. 
These standards were adopted by the Hontana Board of Health and Environmental 
Sciences on April 15, 1988. Due to violations of these standards, Missoula 
has been designated as a PM-I0 nonattainment area. As a result of this 
designation the Montana Department of Health and Environmental Sciences and 
the Missoula County Air Pollution Control Agency are required to develop a 
plan to con~rol these emissions and bring the area into compliance with the 
federal and state ambient air Quality standards. 

In order to identify the emission sources which were contributing to the 
violation of the PM-10 standard, Missoula County conducted a chemical mass 
balance study (eMS) of the area. The Stone Container mill recovery boilers 
were identified as significant contributors this area. Therefore, this permit 
modification is adding general fugitive dust control measures to this 
facil ity, and is correcting emission limitations for the No.5 recovery boiler 
and the No.4 lime kiln to agree with NSPS limits. These corrections 
decreased the allowable emissions enough to satisfy the SIP control plan for 
the area. 

S. Process Description 

This facil ity produces linerboard and other paper products by converting 
wood chips into pulp and then into paper. Stone uses a typical kraft recovery 
plant in which the cooking salts are recovered from the digestion process and 
reused. Stone uses several batch digesters and two continuous digesters to 
separate the wood fiber from the wood matrix. Digestion gases are controlled 
with a condenser and all noncondensable gases are incinerated in the lime 
kilns. The black liquor recovered from this process is used as a fuel in the 
recovery furnaces and the cooking salts are recovered to be used again. The 
recaust portion of the plant uses several lime kilns to convert calcium 
carbonate to calcium oxide, which is then used in converting green liquor from 
the recovery furnaces into the white cooking liquor. This is then reused to 
start the digestion process over again. 
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The plant has three recovery boilers, four lime kilns, and three paper ­
machines with all of the peripheral equipment required by the kraft process. 

C.	 Applicable Regulations 

1.	 ARM 16.8.821 Ambient Standard for PM-IO. Stone Container 
must demonstrate compliance with the applicable ambient air 
quality standards. The SIP demonstration of attainment 
indicates that the emission limitations contained in this 
permit, along with control measures applied to other 
sources. will bring the Missoula area into compliance with 
the PM-I0 standards. 

2.	 ARM 16.8.1113(a) Modification of Permit. The department is 
allowed to modify Stone Container Corporation's permit due 
to a change in an applicable standard (PM-10) adopted by the 
Board of Health and Environmental Sciences. Stone Container 
may appeal the department's modification to the Board. 

3.	 ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of Permit. Stone Container must 
maintain a copy of their air quality permit at the mill site 
and make that copy available for inspection by department 
personnel upon request. 

4.	 ARM 16.8.1117 Compliance with Other Statutes and Rules. 
Stone Container must comply with all other applicable state, 
federal, and local laws and regulations . 

S.	 ARM 16.8.1401 Particulate Matter. Airborne. This section 
requires reasonable precautions for fugitive emissions 
sources and Reasonably Available Control Technology (RACT) 
for existing fugitive sources located in a nonattainment 
area. The department, in consultation with EPA, has 
determined that the use of chemical stabil ization or paving 
on major haul roads will satisfy these requirements. 

6.	 ARM 16.8.1402 Particulate Matter, Fuel Burning Equipment.
Hore stringent 1imits contained in this permit supersede 
this rule. 

7.	 ARM 16.8.1403 Particulate Matter, Industrial Process. The 
requirements of this rule are superseded by the stricter 
emission limits established in the permit. 

8.	 ARM 16.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants. ihe requirements of 
this permit either supersede this rule because they are more 
stringent or they are equivalent. 

9.	 Stone Container - Missoula RACT Analysis 

a. Since the recovery boilers were identified as a 
contributor to the PM-I0 area in Missoula, reasonably 
available control technology (RACT) , applies to these 
units. The RACT analysis for NO.3 and No.4 recovery ­



Joilers determined that these units meet RACT. The 
analysis for the No.5 recovery boiler using the NSPS 
limits also was determined to be RACT. The reduction 
in emissions from the NSPS correction on No.5 was 
enough to account for stone's contribution to the 
Missoula PH-I0 area. 

b.	 Since the rest of the plant was not identified as a 
contributor to the PM-I0 nonattainment area, RACT was 
not applicable to other units. 

D. Existing Air Quality 

1.	 The Missoula area is currently a nonattainment area for 
PH-IO standards. The department has determined, based on 
its preliminary demonstration of attainment, that the 
emission limitations contained in this permit, along with 
control measures applied to other sources, will bring 
Missoula into compliance with the PH-I0 standards. 

2. Stone Container Allowable Emissions (Existing) 

Source	 Allowable Emissions (Existing) 

1) Hog Fuel Boiler 81.4 TPY Based on 
Z) #2 Package Boiler 136.5 AQB Permit 
3) Power 80 i1 er 444.9 #2589, and 
4) #r"Recovery alr 178.7 Process 
5) #4 Recovery Blr 228.7 Rate Rule 
6) #l Li me Kiln 52.6 
7) #2 Lime Kiln 48.5 
8) #3 Lime Kiln 65.S 
9) #3 Smelt Dissolver 25.6 
10) #4 Smelt Dissol~er 110.8 
11) #1 Lime Slaker 20.1 
12) #2 Lime Slaker 26.6 
13) PC Washer =s­
14) H &0 Washer 23.4 
IS) Base Washer 
16) Top Washer 
17) II Paper Machine 121. 0 
18) #2 Paper Machine 121.0 
19) Salt cake &Lime Unload 129.9 
20) Starch Unload 147.2 
21) Sawdust conveying f ­
22) Chip conveying 32.3 
23) Hog Fuel conveying ------~ 

24) Waste Fuel Boiler 227.9 
25) #5 Recovery Boiler 166.4 
26) #4 Lime Kiln 62.4 
27) #S Smelt Dissolver 21.9 
28) #3 Lime Slaker 13.1 
29) #3 Paper Machin~ 178.4 
30) H &0 Cyclone 11.0 
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Source Allowable Emissions (Existing) 

31) Pins Cyclone 11.0 
32) Batch Cyclone 11.0 

Total Allowable Particulate 2697.8 

3. Stone Container Emissions (Proposed) 

Source Emissions (Proposed) 

• 

1) Hog Fuel Boiler 81.4 TPY Based on 
2) #2 Package Boiler 136.5 AQB Permit 
3) Power Boiler 444.9 112589, and 
4) #3 Recovery Blr 178.7 Process 
5) #4 Recovery Blr 228.7 Rate Rule 
6) #l Lime Kiln 52.6 
7) #2 Lime Kiln 48.5 
8) #3 Li me K11 n 65.5 
9) #3 Smelt Dissolver 25.6 
10) #4 Smelt Dissolver 110.8 
11) 51 Lime Slaker 20.1 
12) #2 Lime Slaker 26.6 
13) PC Washer ---------~ 

14) M &0 Washer ~ 23.4 
15) Base Washer I 
16) fop Washer I 

17) #1 Paper Machine 121. 0 
18) :2 Paper Machine 121.0 
19) Salt Cake &Lime Unload 129.9 
20) Starch Unload 147.2 
21) Sawdust conveying I 
22) Chip conveying ~ 32.3 
23) Hog Fuel conveying------J 
24) Waste Fuel Boiler 227 .9 
25} #5 Recovery Boiler 115.6 
26) #4 Lime Kiln 37.2 
27) #5 Smelt Dissolver 21.9 
28) #3 Lime Slaker 13 .1 
29) #3 Paper Machine 178.4 
30) M&0 Cyclone 11.0 
31) Pins Cyclone 11.0 
32) Batch Cyclone 11.0 

Total Proposed Allowable Particulate 2621.8 

-




4. Impact Analysis 

No modeling has been required for this permit because it is a 
modification of previous permits with a reduction in allowable 
emissions. This permit modification is necessary to cap the 
emissions from all sources at the Stone Container facility. The 
reduction in emissions from all sources in the Missoula area will 
ensure compliance with the PM-IO regulations in the area. 
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
Air Quality Bureau
 

Cogswell Building, Helena. Montana 59620
 
(406) 444·3454
 

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT (EAl 

Project or Application: Stone Container Corporation 

Description of Project: SIP Modification - PM-IO 

Benefits and Purpose of Proposal: This permit modification will add 
enforceable provisions to the Stone permit which will help attain PH-IO 
compliance in the Missoula area. 

Description and analysis of reasonable alternatives whenever alternatives 
are reasonably available and prudent to consider: This permit modification 
is required by the changes in federal air quality laws. This permit 
modification has been discussed with company officials and is the best 
alternative to bring the Missoula area into compliance. 

• A listi~9 and appropriate evaluation of mitigation, stipulations and other -
controls enforceable by the agency or another government agency: See 
permit limitations. 

Recommendation: An EIS is not needed with this modification. 

If an EIS is needed, and if appropriate, explain the reasons for preparing 
the EA: NA 

If an EIS is not required, explain why the EA is an appropriate level of 
analysis: This is a modification of a permit for an existing facility, 
with a reduction in allowable emissions. Environmental impacts will 
decrease as a result, and it will help the area come into compliance with 
federal and state air quality regulations. 

Other groups or agencies contacted or which may have overlapping
jurisdiction: None. 

Individuals or groups contributing to this EA: AQB staff. 

EA prepared by: Warren Norton 

Date: January 7, 1992 -
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II 
MARC RACICOT, GOVERNOR 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
PERMITTING AND COMPLIANCE DIVISION 

~ 
: 

1520 East SIlC\h Aoenue 

~NEOFMON~NA--~-----
PO BOX 200901 

HELE11IA, MONTA....A 59620-0901 

August 22, 1996 

Cam Balentine
 
Rh6ne-Poulenc Basic Chemicals Company
 
P.O. Box 3146
 
Butte, Montana 59702
 

Dear Mr. Balentine: 

Air Quality Permit #1636-06 is deemed final as of August 22, 1996 by the 
Department of Environmental Quality. This permit is for an elemental phosphorus plant.
 

., 
\ 

All conditions of the department's decision remain the same. Enclosed is a copy of your
 
! permit with the final date indicated.
 

I 
j 

L/V\.. v~· 
Charles Homer 
Air Quality Specialist 

CH:tc 

Enclosure 

lu 
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Montana Department of Environmental Quality
 
Permitting and Compliance Division
 

Air Quality Permit #1636-06 

Rh6ne-Poulenc Basic Chemicals Company
 
P.O. Box 3146
 

Butte, Montana 59702
 

August 22, 1996
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Air Quality Permit 

Issued to: RhOne-Poulenc Permit #1636-06 
Basic Chemicals Company Permit #1636-05 Issued: 4/4/96 

P.O. Box 3146	 Permit #1636-04 Issued: 10/28/95 
Butte, Montana 59702	 Permit #1636-03 Issued: 09/27/93 

Permit #1636-02 Issued: 10/29/92 
Permit #1636A Issued: 10/28/91 
Permit Application Complete: 5/1/96 
Preliminary Determination Issued: 7/19/96 
Department Decision Issued: 8/6/96 
Permit Final: 8/22/96 

An air quality permit with conditions is hereby granted to the above-named permittee, 
hereinafter referred to as "RhOne-Poulenc," pursuant to Sections 75-2-204 and 211, MCA, as 
amended, and Administrative Rules of Montana (ARM), Subchapter 11, PERMIT, CONSTRUCTION 
AND OPERATION OF AIR CONTAMINATION SOURCES, ARM 16.8.1101, et seq., as amended for 
the following: 

SECTION I: Permitted Facilities 

A.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc's elemental phosphorus plant located seven miles west of Butte, 
Montana near Ramsay, Montana in SWX, Section 23, Township 3 North, Range 9 
West, Silver Bow County. 

B.	 Existing Process Equipment and Control Equipment 

' ~r r:'	 •T~.J. 

Process Equipment	 Control Equipment 

1.	 No.1 Nodule Cooler 1. a. Six (6) Buell Model 6 Bar #64 
Series 43A cyclone collectors 
with 8' x 9' x 4' knockout box 

b.	 A Joy Turbulaire Model 560B 
wet impinger dust collector 

2. .	 NO.1 Coke DrYerlNodule 2. a. Four (4) Buell AC-130 cyclone 
Sizing-Crushing collectors 

b.	 A Joy Turbulaire Model 560B 
wet impinger dust collector 

3.	 NO.2 Nodule Cooler 3. a. Six (6) Buell Model 6 Bar #64 
Series 43A cyclone collectors 
with 8' x 9' X 4' knockout box 

b.	 A Joy Turbulaire Model 560B 
wet impinger dust collector 
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TABLE 1 (cont) 

Process Equipment 

4.	 NO.2 Coke Dryer/Nodule 4. a. 
Sizing-Crushing 

b. 

5.	 NO.1 Kiln 5. a. 

b. 

c. 

d. 

e. 

f. 

g. 

6.	 NO.2 Kiln 6. a. 

b. 

c. 

d. 

e. 

f. 

1636-06	 2 

Control Equipment 

Four (4) Buell AC-130 cyclone 
collectors 

A Joy Turbulaire Model 560B 
wet impinger dust collector 

Six (6) Buell Model 2 Bar #40 
Series 43A cyclone collectors 

A Calvert stainless steel quench 
tower. 

A Calvert stainless steel absorber 
tower. 

A Calvert Collision scrubber, with 
70,000 acfm, manufactured in 1993. 

A stainless steel mist elimination 
system 

A 600 HP stainless steel 10 fan 
installed in 1993. 

A 100 foot stainless steel stack 
installed in 1993. 

Six (6) Buell Model 2 Bar #40 
Series 43A cyclone collectors 

A 60 foot tall by 18 foot diameter 
stainless steel spray tower. 

A Calvert Collision scrubber, with 
70,000 acfm manufactured in 1993. 

A stainless steel mist elimination 
system. 

A 600 HP stainless steel 10 fan 
installed in 1993. ~ 
A 90 foot stainless steel stack 
installed in 1993. 
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TABLE 1 (cont)
 

Process Equipment Control Equipment
 

7. No.1 Furnace (built in 1991) 7. Three (3) John Zink Co. Hydrosonic Model 
5000 Tandem Nozzle Scrubbers (Tap hole 
fume scrubber controlling NO.1 & NO.2 
Furnaces) (ARM 16.8.1103) 

8. NO.2 Furnace 8. Three (3) John Zink Co. Hydrosonic Model 
5000 Tandem Nozzle Scrubbers (Tap hole 
fume scrubber controlling NO.1 & NO.2 
Furnaces) (ARM 16.8.1103) 

9. p. Handling 9. A Clermont candle scrubber - Model 
SBR100 wet filter bed scrubber 

10. Kiln Feed System 
168S-10-20 

10. A Mikro-Pulsaire TRH Baghouse 

11. Silos 11. A Joy Turbulaire Model 48-T wet 
impinger dust collector 

- ) 
12. 

13. 

Coal Storage - Outdoor 

Coke· Storage - Outdoor 

12. 

13. 

None 

None 
~' 

14. Ore Storage - Outdoor 14. None 
,. 
kj 

15. Silica SLr:..g<.: - Oub:::,­ b. None 

16. Coal Unloading 16. Partial enclosure (hopper) 

17. Coke Unloading 17. None 

18. Ore Unloading 18. Partial enclosure (bunker) and water as 
necessary 

19: Silica Unloading 19. None 

20. Coal Handling 20. None 

21. 

22. 

Coke Handling 

Ore Handling 

21. 

22. 

None 

None ~j 
23. Silica Handling 23. None 
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Process Equipment 

24. Boiler NO.3 

25. Roaster 

26. Fugitive dust 

27. Slag Granulation System 

28. Two Furnace Flares 

29. Roaster Residue Storage 

30. Coke Dust Storage 

31. Slag Storage 

32. Kiln Feed Clean Up Storage 

33. Kiln Nodules Storage 

34. Pond Tailings Storage 

35. Diesel Generator 

36. Ferrophos handling 

37. Slag Handling 

38. Roaster Residue Handling 

TABLE 1 (cont) 

Control Equipment 

24.	 None 

25.	 A Clermont candle scrubber - Model 
SBR 100 wet filter bed scrubber 

26.	 Water and/or chemical dust suppressant 
(haul roads and access roads) 

27.	 None 

28.	 The furnace flares are only used to 
incinerate CO during those periods when 
one or both kilns are down and are 
considere~ emergency sources only. 

29.	 None 

30.	 None 

31.	 None 

32.	 None 

33.	 None 

34.	 Partially wetted 

35.	 None 

36.	 None 

37.	 None 

38.	 None 

39. Dry coke and silica handling facility. The facility consists of the following equipment: 

a.	 T-100 Loadout Hopper 
b.	 C-100 Loadout Conveyor (Covered) 
c.	 8-120 Bucket Elevator (Enclosed design) 
d.	 S-130 Coke Screen (Enclosed design) 
e.	 T-140 Coke Fines Bin 
f.	 0-200 Baghouse (20.000 SCFM) and associated hoods and ducting 
g.	 H-200 Pugmill (Enclosed design) 
h.	 C-150Silo Transfer Conveyor (24 11 flat belt. 253 1 long - enclosed) 
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C. Current Permit Alteration 

The current permit alteration will allow an increase in the particulate emission limits for 
the coke dryers and the silo scrubber at Rh6ne-Poulenc. The emission limits were 
established during development of the Butte PM-10 State Implementation Plan (SIP) 
based on actual emissions during the base year (winter of 1987-1988). RhOne­
Poulenc has demonstrated, to the satisfaction of the department, that the estimation of 
actual emissions for the base year, and thus the emission limits established, were 
incorrect. 

This action will also revise the facility-wide emission limit for RhOne-Poulenc. This 
facility-wide cap was also based on the actual SIP base year emissions. In addition to 
the revision of the emission limits for the coke dryers and the silo scrubber, two 
sources have been identified which were not included in the establishment of this cap. 
The first source is the fugitive emissions from the handling of kiln nodules and the 
second is the fugitive emissions from the tailings pond storage area. This permitting 
action will increase the allowable emissions from the facility by 147.8 tons/year of 
particulate and 113 tons/y~ar of PM-10. Actual emissions from the facility are not 
expected to change because of this permitting action. 

SECTION II: Limits and Conditions 

A.	 Emission Control Requirements 

Rh6ne-Poulenc shall install, operate and maintain.all emission control equipment as 
I-' .'	 specified in Section I of the permit and as oropr-ser' in their applications for changes 

to their iVlvi Ilana Air \..IualitY Permit and sLJusequeiil revisions: 

1.	 All partietJlate control equipment on sources' with stack emissions shall 
maintain at least 90% total particurate controiefficiency' as demonstrated by 
source,~sts. This will include,but not be limited to, the No. 1 and NO.2 
Nodule Coolers, the NO.1 and No.2 Coke Dryers, the No. 1 and No.2 Kilns, 
the No.1 and NO.2 Furnaces, the p.. Handling System, the Kiln Feed 
System, the Silos, and the Roaster. Particulate control efficiency testing 
shall only be required when the department detennines the testing is 
necessary (ARM 16.8.704). 

2.	 Fall distance shall be minimized during unloading and handling of coal, coke, 
ore, and silica to maintain compliance with the 20% opacity standard (ARM 
14.8.1401).. 

3.	 A flexible loading spout shall be used to minimize the free fall of the material 
being removed from the T-140 Coke Fines Bin (ARM 16.8.1103). 

The control efficiency requirement shall be calculated from the point the gas stream enters the first piece of 
control equipment through the point after the last piece of control equipment for each piece of process 
equipment and before the gas stream exits the stack. 
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4.	 Crosed top trucks shall be used for transporting coke fines from the coke 
handling facility (ARM 16.8..1103). 

5.	 All conveyors in the coke and silica handling facility shall be covered and 
have hoods or ventilation venting to the 0-200 Baghouse (ARM 16.8.1103). 

6.	 The following equipment in the coke and silica handling facility shall have 
hoods or ventilation venting to the 0-200 Baghouse: T-100 Loadout Hopper, 
C-110 Loadout Conveyor, 8-120 Bucket Elevator, 8-130 Coke Screen, T-140 
Coke Fines Bin. and C-150 Silo Transfer Conveyor (ARM 16.8.11 O~). . 

7.	 Dust from the 0-200 Baghouse sump shall be put through the pugmill prior to 
transportation and disposal of the dust (ARM 16.8.1103). 

. B. Emission Limits 

1.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall not cause or authorize to be discharged into the 
atmosphere any stack or fugitive particulate emissions in excess of the 
following plant-wide limits (40 CFR Part 50.6, 40 CFR Part 51 t and ARM 
16.8.1109): 

a.	 Total particulate emissions from the entire facility shall be limited to 
353.3 tons per year. 

b.	 PM-10 emissions from the entire facility shall be limited to 242.0 tons 
per year. 

c..	 Total particulate emissions from the entire facility shall be limited to 
2260.2 Ibs per day2. 

d.	 PM-10 emissions from the entire facility shall be limited to -1593.9 Ibs 
per day2. 

2.	 Particulate emissions from the sources in Table 2 shall be limited to the 
amount listed. 

TABLE 2 
TOTAL 
PARTICULATE PM-10 

SOURCE	 (LBS/HR) (LBS/HR) 

No.1 Nodule Cooler 3.3 1.8 
No. 1 Coke Dryer 14.8 12.6 
NO.2 Nodule Cooler 3.8 1.9 

-NO.2 Coke Dryer 8.5­ 7.2 
No.1 Kiln 7.0 6.2 
No.2 Kiln 4.5 4.0 
NO.1 and No.2 Furnaces 4.1 3.7 
Silos 3.7 3.2 
0-200 Baghouse Stack 0.86 0.86 

Day means the 24-hour period between 12:01 a.m. and 12:00 midnight. 
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3.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall not store more than 1,181,599 square feet of materials 
having silt contents of 4% or less, not including the slag pile. 

4.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall not store more than 140,565 square feet of materials 
having silt contents of greater than 4% not including the pond tailings 
storage. 

5.	 RhOne-Poulenc may chemically seal piles or reclaim piles with vegetation to 
reduce the amount of storage applied to the limits contained in Sections 
II.B.3 and 4. 

6.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall not cause or authorize to be discharged into the 
atmosphere visible emissions that exhibit an opacity of 20% or greater, 
based on a six-minute average, from any sources, stack or fugitive, installed 
after November 30,1968, unless otherwise specified (ARM 16.8.1401 and 
1404). Opacity averages from CEMS shall be in a six-minute rolling average 
format. This opacity limit applies to, but is not limited to, the tap hole fume 
scrubbers on the NO.1 and NO.2 Furnaces, Kiln Feed System, Roaster, No. 
3 Boiler, p. handling and all fuel and materials handling. 

7.	 RhOne-Poulenc shall not cause or authorize to be discharged into the 
atmosphere visible stack emissions that exhibit an opacity of 20% or greater 
from the NO.1 and NO.2 Kilns (ARM 16.8.1109). 

8.	 RhOne-Poulenc shall not cause or authorize to be discharged into the 
atmosphere any visible fugitive emissions, from materials handling, outdoor 
storage of raw materials or fuel, haul roads, access roads, parking lots and 
the general plant area, that exhibit opacity of 2·0% or greater averaged over 
six minutes. Haul roads, access roads and the geo'eral plant-area shall' be 
treated with water and/or chemical dust suppressant as necessar{to 
maintain compliance with the 20% opacity limitation (ARM 16.8.1401). 

9.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall not burn coal with a sulfur content greater than 1.0%, 
by weight. RhOne-Poulenc shall submit. as part of their quarterly excess 
emissions report, all coal analyses (inclUding sulfur content) conducted on a 
schedule approved by the department and shall inclUde a determination of 
compliance with the sulfur-in-fuel rule (ARM 16;8.141'1). 

10.	 Stack emissions from the Coke and Silica Handling System are limited to 
0.005 gr/dscf of particulate matter (ARM 16.8.1103). 

11.	 Visible emissions from the Coke and Silica Handling System are limited to 
10% opacity (ARM 16.8.1103). 

12.	 RhOne-Poulenc shall not operate the P4 Clermont bypass unless the NO.1 
and No.2 Furnaces and the condensers are shut down (ARM 16.8.1103). 

13.	 The roaster fines transportation system shall be limited to 750 hours of 
operation per year (ARM 16.8.1109). 
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C. Compliance Determination 

Emission factors to determine compliance with the particulate emission limits in Section 
11.8.1 and 2 for fugitive sources are as follows: 

TABLE 3
 

EMISSION FACTORS FOR PARTICULATE
 

EMISSION CONTROL 
SOURCE FACTOR UNITS EFFICIENCIES 

1. Storage Piles Greater than 4% 52.4233 Ibs/day/acre	 00/0 
2. Storage Piles Less or Equal to 40/0 5.9243 Ibs/day/acre	 0% 

3.	 Pond Tailings Storage 23.73 Ibs/day/acre Percentage of 
wetted area 

4. Coal Unloading 0.066 Ibs/ton of coal	 50% 

5. Coke Unloading 0.062 Ibs/ton of coke	 0% 

6. Ore Unloading 0.062 lbs/ton of ore	 50% 
7. Silica Unloading 0.062 Ibs/ton of silica	 0% 

8. Coal Handling 0.0.1 Ibs/ton of coal	 00/0 
9. Coke Handling 0.01 Ibs/ton of coke	 0% 
10. Ore Handling 0.01 Ibs/ton of are	 00/0 
11. SHica Handling 0.12 lbs/ton of silica	 0% 
12. Roaster Residue Handling 0.01 Ibs/ton of residue	 0% 
13. Slag to stockpile 0.01 Ibslton of slag	 Oo/~ 

14. Ferrophos Handling 0.0'1 Ibslton of ferrophos	 00/0 
15. Dozer (Unit #5) 1.39·· IbS/vmt	 00/0 
16. Dozer (Unit-#15) 2.5·· Ibslvmt	 00/0 
17. load.er (Unit #16) 4.44** Ibs/vmt	 0% 

18. Loader (Unit #18) 4.44** Ibs/vmt	 00/0 
19. Loader (Unit #20) 4.44** Ibs/vmt	 0% 
20. TS-24B (Unit #21 ) 7.22...• Ibs/vmt	 O°A» 
21. Truck (Unit #28) 10.83** Ibs/vmt	 00/0 
22. Truck (Unit #32) 10.83** lbslvmt	 00

/0 

23. Diesel Exhaust - Vehicles 30.1 Ibs/1000 gals	 0% 
24. Diesel Exhaust - Generator 33.5 Ibs/1000 gals	 0% 

25. Slag Storage 0.0014 Ibsltons of slag	 0% 
26. Nodule Handling 0.01 Ibs/ton of nodules	 00/0 

**	 E=k(5.9)(s/12)(S/30)(W/3)o.7(w/4)o.5((365-p)/365), k=1. AP-42 11.2.1,9/88. Rh6ne­
Poulenc may modify these emission factors, based on changes in annual precipitation 
rate, for calculating annual emissions. Unit numbers for vehicles reference those vehicles 
in service at the time of issuance of Permit #1636-04. Changes to these units may occur 
based on changes to Rhone Poulenc's vehicle fleet. 

The emission factors for the storage piles were calculated using the following equation: 
E=1.7(sJ1.5)*(365-p)/235)·(fJ15) from {AP-42 Chapter 11}. The variable values are contained in Section VI. 
of the analysis for permit #1636-04. 'One acre equals 43,560 square feet. These emission factors do not 
apply to the pond tailings storage. 
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TABLE 4 

EMISSION FACTORS FOR PM-10 

EMISSION CONTROL 
SOURCE FACTOR .\.lW:lli EFFICIENCIES 

1. Storage Piles Greater than 4% 26.21 3 Ibs/day/acre	 0% 
2. Storage Piles Less or Equal to 4% 2.963 Ibs/day/acre	 0% 
3.	 Pond Tailings Storage 11.8 Ibs/day/acre Percentage of 

wetted area 
4. Coal Unloading 0.06 Ibsltons of coal	 50% 
5. Coke Unloading 0.05 Ibslton of coke	 0% 
6. Ore Unloading 0.05 Ibs/ton of ore	 50% 
7. Silica Unloading 0.05 Ibs/ton of silica	 0% 
8. Coal Handling 0.009 Ibslton of coal	 0% 
9. Coke Handling 0.009 Ibs/ton of coke	 0% 
10. Ore Handling 0.009 Ibslton of ore	 0% 
11. Silica Handling 0.10 Ibs/ton of silica	 0% 
12. Roaster Residue Handling 0.009 Ibs/ton of residue	 0% 
13. Slag to stockpile 0.009 Ibs/ton of slag	 0% 
14. Ferrophos Handling 0.009 Ibs/ton of ferrophqs	 0% 
15. Dozer (Unit #5) 0.5** Ibslvmt"	 0% 
16. Dozer (Unit #15) 0.9" Ibs/vmt	 0% 
17. Loader (Unit #16) 1.6** Ibslvmt	 0% 
18. Loader (Unit #18) 1.6** Ibslvmt	 0% 
19. Loader (Unit #20) 1.6** Ibs/vmt	 0% 
20. TS-24B (Unit #21) . 2.6-* Ibslvmt	 0% 
21. Truck (Unit #2a) 3.'9~· IbSNmt	 0%. 
22. Truck (Unit #32) 3.9** Ibs/vfnt	 0%­
23. Diesel Exhaust- Vehicles 30.1 Ibs/1000 gals	 0% 
24. Diesel Exhaust - Generator 33.5 Ibs/1000 gals	 0% 
25. Slag Storage 0.0007 Ibslton of slag	 0% 
26. Nodule Handling . 0.005 Ibslton of nodules	 0% 

**	 E=k(5.9)(sI12)(S/30)(W/3)o.7(w/4)o.5«365-p)/365), k=0.36. AP-42 11.2.1, 9/88. RhOne­
Poulenc may modify these emission factors, based on changes in annual precipitation 
rate, for calculating annual emissions. Unit numbers for vehicles reference those vehicles 
in service at the time of issuance of Permit #1636-04. Changes to these units may occur 
based on changes to RhOne Poulenc's vehicle fleet. 

D.	 Emjssion Testing 

1.	 The Coke and Silica Handling System shall be initially tested and the results 
submitted to the department in order to demonstrate compliance with the 
emission limitations contained in Section II.B.2., 10 and 11 within 180 days of 
start-up of the Coke and Silica Handling System. Testing on the system 
shall be performed on a continuing every-four-year basis after the initial test 
(ARM 16.8.709 and ARM 16.8.1109). 

2.	 All source tests shall be conducted in accordance with the Montana Source 
Test Protocol and Procedures Manual (ARM 16.8.709). 
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3.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall conduct source tests for particulate and opacity on 
each kiln and each tap hole fume scrubber annually to demonstrate 
compliance with the applicable emission standards contained in Section 
II.B.2., 6 and 7 (ARM 16.8.1109). 

4.	 Rhone-Poulenc shall conduct source tests for particulate and opacity on the 
No. 1 & NO.2 Coke Dryers, the NO.1 & NO.2 Nodule Coolers, and the siro 
control system annually and demonstrate compliance with the applicable 
emission standards in S,ection II.B.2. and 6 (ARM 16.8.1109). 

5.	 All source tests shall include determination of total mass particulate and PM­
10 (ARM 16.8.1109). 

6.	 Rh6ne-Pou(enc shall perform visible emissions (opacity) observations on all 
, sources ofvisible emissions (fugitive, staCk, or vent) during all situations, 

either claimed malfunctions, operator error, or maintenance, which result in 
visible emissions in excess of any allowable limit at the facility. These 
observations shall be conducted by certified visible emission evaluators in 
accordance with EPA Reference Method 9 for opacity as outlined in 40 CFR 
Part 60, Appendix A (ARM 16.8.704). 

7.	 A Jetter explaining the cause of the excess visible emissions and a copy of 
the Method 9 observations shall be submitted to the department within seven 
days of the Method 9 observations (ARM '16:8.1.109). 

8.	 The department may require further testing (ARM 16.8.7.04). 

E.	 Emission Monitoring and Repo,rting 

1.	 Rhone-Poulenc shall install, calibrate, maintain, and operate continuous 
emission monitoring systems (CEMS) to monitor and record the opacity of a 
representative portion of the gases discharged into the atmosphere from , 
each tap hole fume scrubber stack and the NO.2 Kiln (ARM 16.8.1109). 

8.	 The span of these systeillS shall be set between 35 and 45 percent 
opacity. 

b.	 The opacity CEMS shall conform to all requirements of 40 CFR Part 
60, Appendix B, Performance Specification 1 - Specifications and 
Test Procedures for Opacity Continuous Emission Monitoring 
Systems in Stationary Sources (PS 1). 

c.	 The opacity CEMS data will be used to demonstrate compliance with 
the applicable opacity \imitations for each source (i.e., 20% for the 
furnaces and 200/0 for the kilns). Rhone-Poulenc shall maintain. as a 
minimum, compliance with the applicable opacity limitations. as 
de.monstrated by the CEMS. 95% of the time the CEMS is operating. 

d.	 When either CEMS is not operating for a period of greater than 24 
hours, Rh6ne-Poulenc shall notify the department in writing a.nd 
monitor visible emissions from the tap hole fume scrubber stacks and 
the No..2 Kiln at least once per day using a certified visible emissions 
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observer who will perform visible emissions observations and record 
the results. These observations shall be conducted in accordance 
with 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Method 9 and the Montana Visible 
Emissions Field Documentation Form. These observations on -the 
furnaces shall occur during the taps or flushes and shall consist of 
continuous observation throughout one entire tap or flush cycle. The 
observations on the No.2 Kiln shan be conducted during normal 
operation of the kiln. 

2.	 Rh6ne-PouJenc shall submit a written report of all excess emissions 
quarterly. Periods of excess emissions shall be defined. as those averaged 
over a six..minute period for which the average opacity is greater than the 
applicable opacity standard (Le., 20% for the furnaces and 20o~ for the ~ilns). 

The report shall be in the format contained in Attachment 2 and including, as 
a minimum, the following (ARM 16.8.1109): 

a.	 The magnitude and duration of excess emissions and the date and 
time of commencement and completion of each time period of excess 
e~jssions. 

b.	 Specific identification 'of each period of excess emissions that'occurs 
during start-ups, shutdowns, and malfunctions of the affected facility. 
The nature and cause of any malfunction (if known), the corrective 
action taken or preventative measures adopted. 

c.	 The date and time identifying each period ·during which the opacity 
CEMS was inoperative except for zero and span checks. The nature 
ofthe system ~epairsot adjustments must also be r~ported. 

d.	 When no excess ·emissions have occurred or the continuous 
monitoring system(s) have not been inoperative, repaired, or 
adjusted, such information shall be stated in the report. 

e.	 The percentage of time the opacity CEMS was available. This shall 
be calculated as 

1 - CEMS downtimeCin hours}durine point source operation X 100 . 
hours of point source' operation . 

This shall be reported as percent CEMS availability during point 
source operation. RhOne-Poulenc shall maintain a minimum of 95% 
CEMS availability during point source operation. 

f.	 The percentage of time the opacity CEMS indicated compliance. 
This shall be calculated as: 

1 - total hours of excess emissions during point source operation X 100 
total hours of point source operation 

This shall be reported as percent compliance. Rh'One-Poulenc shall" . 
maintain, as a minimum, compliance with the applicable opacity 
standard (Le., 200/0 for the furnaces and 20% for the kilns) as 
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demonstrated by the CEMS, 95% of the time the point source is 
operating. 

g.	 The excess emission reports shall be submitted within 45 days 
following the end of the reporting period (January-March, April-June, 
July-September, and October-December). 

3.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall inspect and audit the opacity CEMS quarterly' using 
neutral density filters. Rhone-Poulenc shafl conduct these audits using the 
appropriate procedures and forms in "EPA Technical Assistance Document: 
Performance Audit Procedures for OpacitY Monitors," (EPA-450/4-92-01 0, 
April 1992). The results of these inspections and audits shall be included in 
the quarterly excess emission report (ARM 16.8.1109). 

4.	 Rhone-Poufenc shall develop and implement a standard operating 
procedures manual and a quality assurance plan for the opacity CEMS. 
These documents shall be submitted to the department for approval within 
180 days of completion of construction and commencement of operation (this 
information has been submitted) (ARM 16.8.1109). 

5.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall maintain a fife of all measurements from the opacity 
CEMS, and performance testing measurements; all opacity CEMS 
performance evaluations; all opacity CEMS or monitoring device calibration 
checks and audits; and ~djustments and maintenance performed on these 
systems or devices recorded in a permanent form suitable for inspection. 
The file shall be retained on-site for at least three years following the date of 
such measurements and reports. Rhone-Poulenc shall supply these records 
le.· '.' -: dei~:G :··..-:·il~.Lt t.l·:·,::n ~"~<~ ~Jest (ARM 16.8.1109). . 

F.	 Annual Emission Inventory Reporting Requirements 

1.	 Rhone-Poulenc shall supply the department with annual production 
information for all emission points as required by the depart.ment in the 
annual erDission inventory request. The request wilt include, but is not 
limited to, all sources of emissions identified in the enlission inventory 
contained in the permit analysis, sources identified in Section I of this permit, 
and information identified in Table 5 below. 

Production information shall be gathered on a calendar-year basis and 
submitted to the department by the date required in the emission inventory 
request. Information shall be in the units as required by the department 
(ARM 16.8.1903). 

TABLE 5 

SOURCE	 UNITS OF MATERIAL PROCESSED 

a. NO.1 Kitn Nodule Cooler Tons of nodules to No.1 nodule cooler 
b. NO.1 Kiln Coke Dryer Tons of coke to No.1 kiln coke dryer 
c. No. 1 Kiln Coke Dryer Fuel MCF of natural gas 
d. NO.2 Kiln Nodule Cooler Tons of nodules to No.2 nodule cooler 
e. NO.2 Kiln Coke Dryer Tons of coke to No.2 kiln coke dryer 
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f. No.2 Kiln Coke Dryer Fuel MCF of natural gas 
g. NO.1 Kiln Tons of ore 
h. No.1 Kiln Fuel MCF of natural gas 
i. No.1 Kiln Fuel Therms of CO 
j. NO.2 Kiln Tons of ore 
k. NO.2 Kiln Fuel MCF of natural gas 
I. NO.2 Kiln Fuel Therms of CO 
m. No.2 Kiln Fuel Tons of coal 
n. No.1 Phosphorus Furnace Tons of feed to NO.1 furnace 
o. NO.1 Furnace Coke Fuel Tons of coke 
p. No.2 Phosphorus Furnace Tons offeed to NO.2 furnace 
q. NO.2 Furnace Coke Fuel Tons of coke 
r. p. Handling Tons of P.produced 
s. Kiln Feed System Tons of material through the kiln feed 

area 
t. Silos. Scrubber Tons of feed to the furnaces (includes 

coke, nodules; and silica) 
u. Coal Storage Square feet of coal in outdoor storage 
v. Met Coke Storage Square feet of outdoor storage 
w. Chemical Coke Storage Square feet of outdoor storage fi -
x. Regular are Storage Square feet of outdoor storage 
y. Washed are Storage Square feet of outdoor storage 
z. Silica Storage Square feet of outdoor storage 
aa. Coal Unloading Tons of coal unloaded 

.- ) 
bb. 
cc. 
dd. 
ee.. 
ft. 
gg. 

Coke Unloading Tons 01 coke unloac""j 
are Unloading Tons of are unloaded 
Silica Unloading Tc~!;,,:' ~ilir:3 unloa,;;-..r 
Coal Handling Tons of coal handled 
Coke Handling Tons of coke handled 
are Handling Tons of are handled 

ri 

I 
L< 
f 
4 

hh. Silica Handling Tons' of silica handled 
ii. NO.3 Boiler Fuel MCF of natural gas 

n· Roaster Tons of material through the roaster 
kk. Slag Granulation System Tons of slag granulated 
II. Coke and Silica Handling System Tons of coke and silica handled 
mm. Roaster Residue Storage Square feet of storage 
nn. Coke Dust Storage Square feet of storage 
00. Slag Storage Tons of slag produced 
pp. Kiln Feed Clean Up Storage Square feet of storage 
qq. Kiln Nodules Storage Square feet of storage 
IT. Kiln Nodule Handling Tons of nodules handled 
ss. Pond Tailings Storage Acres of storage and percent wetted 
tt. Hours of operation for the following sources: 

i. NO.1 Kiln 
ii. NO.2 Kiln \~ 
iii. NO.1 Furnace 
iv. No.2 Furnace 
v. Furnace Emergency Flare 
vi. #1 Nodule Cooler 
vii. #2 Nodule Cooler 

.'­ viii. #1 Coke Dryer 
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ix. #2 Coke Dryer 
x. Silos 
xi. Coke and Silica Handling System 
xii. P4 Clermont Bypass 
xiii. Roaster Fines Transportation System 

uu. Vehicle miles traveled on haul roads for each vehicle.
 
vv. Gallons of diesel used in vehicles.
 
ww. Fugitive dust information consisting of a listing of all plant vehicles including:
 

i. Vehicle type; 
ii. Vehicle weight; 
iii. Number of tires on vehicle; 
iv. Average trip length; 
v. Number of trips per day; 
vi. Average vehicle speed; 
vii. Area of activity; and 

If the information on vehicle size has not changed over the past year, Rhone­
Poulenc only needs to supply the vehicle type and the vehicle miles traveled 
(VMT) by each vehicle type as required in Sections II.F.46. and 47. If 
changes occur, Rhone-Poulenc shall supply the information in Section 
II.F.48. for the changed vehicles. 

xx. Fugitive dust control for haul roads and general plant area: 

i. Hours of operation of water trucks. 
iL Application schedule for chemical dust suppressant. 

2.	 All records compiled in accordance with this permit must be maintained by 
Rh6ne-Poulenc as a permanent business record for at least five years 
following the date of the measurement, must be available at the plant site for 
inspection by the department and must be submitted to the department upon 
r~quest (ARM 16.8.1109). 

G.	 Daily Operational Reporting Information 

RhOne-Poulenc shall keep data necessary to demonstrate compliance with the daily 
emission limits for every day. The data'shall be kept a minimum of 5 years. 

Rh6ne-PouJenc shall submit daily operation information for the period of 
November 1st through February 29th. The four month ·report shall be submitted to 
the department by April 15 of each year (ARM 16.8.1109). 

1.	 The calculation of daily emissions shall be done using the following: 

a.	 -Emission rates determined from the most recent stack test for each 
point source multiplied by actual hours of operation, and 

b.	 Fugitive emissions, with the exception of stockpile storage emissions, 
calculated using the emission factors in Section II.C. multiplied by the 
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actual daily material usages except for diesel usage which is to be 
calculated as a daily average based on monthly consumption. 

2. The report submitted shall contain, at a minimum, the following information: 

a.	 A listing of all emission factors used. 

b.	 A listing of all variables used in the calculation of the emission factors 
identified with ** in Section II.C. 

c.	 The daily production numbers used to calculate the daily emissions. 

d.	 The total Ibs/day of TSP emissions for each day during the period. 

e.	 The totallbs/day of PM-10 emissions for each day during the period. 

f.	 Verification that the total square feet of storage of material less than 
or equal to 4% silt content is less than the limit contained in Section 
II.B.3. 

g.	 Verification that the total square feet of storage of material greater 
than 4% silt content is less than the limit contained in Section 11.8.4. 

h.	 Total square feet of storage material reclaimed or chemically sealed. 
Rh6ne-Poulenc shall also prOVide information on the type of pile 
treated and the material used to treat the pile. 

3.	 The reports. and data shall he made available to the department upon 
request (paper copy'~md computer·file).. 

4.	 Data shall be kept a minimum of 5 years. 

H.	 Annual Operational Reporting Information 

RhOne-Poulenc shall submit annual operation information for the period of each 
calendar year. The report shall be submitted to the department by March 1 of each 
year (ARM 16.8.1109). . 

1.	 The calculation of annual emissions shall be done using the following: 

a.	 Emission rates, as determined from the most recent stack tests for 
each point source, multiplied by actual hours of operation. and 

b.	 Fugitive emissions calculated using the emission factors in Section 
II.C. multiplied by the actual annual material usages. 

c.	 Total square feet of storage chemically sealed or reclaimed. including 
the date the storage was chemically sealed or considered to be 
reclaimed. 

d.	 For those piles identified as tess than or equal to 4 percent, use 
either the default of 4 percent silt content or specific data for the year, 
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for emission calculations. The specific data shalf include the actual 
size of each pile and a new silt content annual value for each pile. 

For those pil~s identified as greater than 4 percent, use either the 
default of 35.4 percent sift content or specific data for the year, for 
emission calculations. The specific data shall .include the actual size 
of each pile and a new silt content annual value for each pile. 

e.	 Square feet of storage piles shall be determined by Rh6ne-Poulenc 
by measurement at least once a year. The value to be used in the 
annual emission inventory will be a measurement which occurs 
between October 1 and November 1 of each year. 

2.	 The report submitted shall contain at a minimum the following information: 

a.	 A listing of all emission factors used. 

b.	 A listing of all variables used· in the calculation of the emission factors 
identified with ** in Section II.C. 

c.	 The annual production numbers used to calculate the annual 
emissions. 

d.	 The total tons/year of TSP em~ssjons. 

e.	 The total tons/year of PM-10 emissions. 
~ 

3.	 The reports anddata:shalfbe.mad~availableto the department upon 
request (paper copy and computer file). 

4.	 Data shall be kept a minimum of 5 years. 

5.	 This data may be used to meet the requirements of Section II.F. if all 
requested information is included. 

I.	 Notification 

RhOne-Poulenc shall provide the department with written notification of the following 
dates within the specified time periods (ARM 16.8.1109): 

1.	 Commencement of construction of the Coke and Silica Handling System 
within 30 days after commencement of construction. 

2.	 Anticipated start-up of the Coke and Silica Handling System between 30 and 
60 days prior to anticipated start-up date. 

3.	 Actual start-up date of the Coke and Silica Handling System within 15 days 
after the actual start-up date. 

4.	 CEMS performance tests at least 30 days prior to the scheduled CEMS 
performance tests. 
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5.	 All compliance stack tests in accordance with the Montana Source Testing 
Protocol and Procedures Manual (ARM 16.8.709). 

Section III:	 General Conditions 

A.	 Inspection - The recipient shall allow the department's representatives access to the 
source at all reasonable times for the purpose of making inspections, surveys, . 
collecting samples, obtaining data, aUditing any monitoring equipment (CEMS, 
CERMS) or observing any monitoring or testing, and otherwise conducting all 
necessary functions related to this permit. 

B.	 Waiver - The permit and all the terms, conditions, and matters stated herein shall be 
deemed. accepted if the recipient fails to appeal as indicated below. 

C.	 Compliance with Statutes and Regulations - Nothing in this permit shall be construed 
as relieving the permittee of the responsibility for complying with any applicable 
federal or Montana statute, rule or standard, except as specifically provided in ARM 
16.8.1101, et seq. (ARM 16.8.1117). 

D.	 . Enforcement - Violations of limitations, conditions and requirements contained herein 
may constitute grounds for permit revocation, penalties or other enforcement as 
specified in Section 75-2-401 at seq., MCA. 

E.	 Appeals - Any person or persons who are jointly or severally adversely affected by 
the department's decision may request, within fifteen (15) days after the department 
renders its decision, upon affidavit. setting forth the grounds therefor, a hearing 
before the Board of Environmental Review. A hearing shall be held under the 
provisions of the Montana Administrative Procedures Act. The departmenfs 
decision on the application is not final unless fifte.en (15) days have elapsed and· 

-i	 there is no request for a hearing under this section. The filing of a request for a 
hearing postj)ones the effective date of the departmenfs decision until the 
conclusion of the hearing and issuance of a final decision by the Board. 

F.	 Permit Inspection - As required by ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of Permit, a copy of 
the air quality permit shall be made available for inspection by department personnel 
at the location of the permitted source. 

G.	 Construction Commencement - Construction must begin within three years of permit 
issuance and- proceed with due diligence until the project is complete or the permit 
shall be revoked. 

H.	 Permit Fees - Pursuant to Section 75-2-220, MeA, as amended by the 1991 
Legislature, failure to pay by the permittee of an annual operation fee may be 
grounds for revocation of this permit, as required by that Section and rules 
adopted thereunder by the Board of Environmental Review. 
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ATIACHMENT 1
 
AMBIENT MONITORING PLAN
 

Rh6ne-Poulenc
 
Permit # 1636-06
 

1.	 This ambient air monitoring plan is required by air quality permit #1636-06 which applies to 
the Rh6ne-Poulenc elemental phosphorus plant near Ramsay, Montana. This monitoring 
plan may be changed from time to time by the department, but all current requirements of 
this plan are also considered conditions of the permit. 

2.	 Rh6ne-Poulenc shall collect vegetation samples for fluoride-in-forage analysis at nine 
monitoring sites in the vicinity of their plant. The exact locations of the monitoring sites must 
be approved by the department and meet all the requirements contained in the Montana 
Quality Assurance Manual including revisions, the EPA Quality Assurance Manual including 
revisions, Parts 53 and 58 of the Code of Federal Regulations, and ARM 16.8.813, or any 
other requirements specified by the department. 

3.	 Rhone-Poulenc shall continue vegetation sampling through the construction phase and for a 
minimum of one year after completion of construction and commencement of operation. At 
that time the data will be reviewed by the department and the department will determine if 
continued monitoring or additional monitoring is warranted. The department may require 
continued vegetation sampling to track long-term impacts of emissions from the facility or . 
require additional vegetation sampling or ambient air monitoring if any changes take place in 
regard to quality and/or quantity of emissions or the area of impact from the emissions. 

4.	 Rhone-Poulenc shall collect vegetation samples for fluoride-in-forage analysis, following the 
requirements of ARM 16.8.813. at the forlowing locations: 

Landownerl 
Lessee Location Description 

Ueland NW~ Section 25 
T3N R9W 

Plot extending Wand S from 
present Rhone-Poulenc monitoring station. Land is 
flat with native grasses and some sagebrush. 

2 Ueland NE~ Section 36 

T3N R9W 
Plot extends just S of section 
line fence and E from gate. which is on an abandoned 
haul ·road. Grasses are as in #1 except those planted 
on the abandoned roadway. 

3 Ueland SE~ Section 22 
T3N R9W 

Plot is approximately Vi mile from 
county road heading south from main German Gulch 
Road. Plot extends SW from Bonneville power lines 
toward facility. Land slopes SW and has native 
grasses with sagebrush. 

6 Hilderman SE"h Section 15 
T3N R9W 

The plot. centered in pasture, is 
S of 1-90 and SW of large blue shed. Plot extends SW 
from gate on property fence south of frontage road. 
Land is flat, sub-irrigated with native grasses. 
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Landownerl
 
Lessee Location Description
 

7 Tamietli NEY- Section 15 The plot is centered in a hay meadow 
T3N R9W	 E of the Tamietti residence. Plot extends NW from 

SW corner of property fence line north of frontage 
road. In hay field, irrigated and native grasses, and 
the land is flat. 

13 Ueland NEY- Section 36 Plot is located E of Interstate 
T3N R9W	 15 extending E from frontage road fence line. Sub­

irrigated with native grasses and swamp grasses in 
semi-flat ground. 

15 Peterson SW'/4 Section 35 Plot is in alfalfa hay field across 
T4N R10W	 the road W from the Fairmont Hot Springs sewage 

lagoons. Plot extends SW from gate on property 
fence line. The land is flat with alfalfa. 

16 Craddock NW'/4 Section 32 Plot is in alfalfa hay field just 
T4N R9W	 E of Terry and Judy Archer's house. Plot extends NE 

from the SW corner of the hay field. It is irrigated flat 
land with alfalfa. 

17 Erickson SEY- Section 21 Plot is in alfalfa field 
T3N R9W	 approximately Y. mile N from county road leading to 

Erickson's house. Plot is in the middle of an alfalfa 
field extending E. It is irrigated flat land. 

5.	 A.-ny vegetation sampling or ambient air monitoring changes proposed by RhOne-Poulenc 
must be approved in writing by the department. 

6.	 RhOne-Pou!enc shall utilize air r.1onit"ring a~:l (:~aWy assuranc:? proced:Jres which are 
equal to or exceeo the requirements described in the Montana Quality Assurance Manual 
including revisions, the EPA Quality Assurance Manual including revisions, 40 CFR Parts 53 
and 58 ofth'e Code of Federal Regulations, and ARM 16.8.813, or any other requirements 
specified by the department. 

7.	 Rhone-Poulenc shall submit an annual data report by February 1 of each year. The annual 
report shall consist of a narrative data summary and a data submittal of all data points in 
AIRS format. This data maybe submitted in ASCII files on 3Yz" or 5%" high or.low 
density floppy disks. in IBM-compatible format, or on AIRS data entry forms. The 
narrative data summary shall include: 

a.	 A topographic map of appropriate scale, with UTM coordinates and a true north 
arrow, showing the vegetation sampling ~ite locations in relation to the plant, and the 
general area; 

b.	 A hard copy of the individual data points; 

c.	 The monthly means for fluoride-in-forage, per site; 

d.	 The grazing season average for fluoride-in-forage, per site: 

e.	 A pollution trend analysis; 
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f.	 A summary of the data collection efficiency; 

g.	 A summary of the reasons for missing, data; 

h.	 A precision and accuracy (audit) summary; 

i. 'A summary of any ambient air standard exceedances; and 

j.	 Calibration information. 

8.	 The department may audit, or may require Rhone-Poulenc to contract w,ith an independent 
firm to audit, the vegetation sampling network, the laboratory performing associated 
analyses, and any data handling procedures at unspecified times. On the basis of the audits 
and subsequent reports, the department may recommend or require changes in the 
vegetation sampling netvYork and associated activities in order to improve precision, ' 
accuracy and data completeness. 
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PART 1
 

PART 2
 

PART 3
 

TABLE I
 

ATIACHMENT2 

INSTRUCTIONS FOR COMPLETING EXCESS EMISSIONS 
AND MONITORING SYSTEMS REPORTS (EER) 

Complete as shown. 

Complete as shown. Report total time the point source operated during the 
reporting period in hours. The determination of point source operating time 
includes time during unit start-up, shutdown, malfunctions, or whenever 
pollutants (of any magnitude) are generated, regardless of unit condition or 
operating load. 

Normal calibrations and maintenance as prescribed by the CEMS 
manufacturer need not be listed in sUbpart i or counted as CEMS downtime. 

Percent of time CEMS was available during point source operation is to be 
determined as: 

1 - (CEMS downtime in hours during point source Qpe@tjon) X 100 
(total hours of point sourceope@tion during reporting period) 

E~cess emissions include all time periods when emissions as measured by 
the CEMS exceed any applicable emission standard for any applicable time 
period. 

Percent of time in compliance is to be detertnined as: 

1 - (total hours of excess emissions durine point source operation) X 100 
(total hours of point source ope@tion during reporting period) 

Complete a separate sheet for each pollutant control device associated with a 
CEMS. Be specific when identifying control equipment operating parameters. 
For example: primary and secondary amps and spark rate for ESPs; pressure 
drop and effluent temperature for baghouses; and liquid flow rate and pH 
levels for scrubbers. For the initial EER, include a diagram or schematic for 
each piece of control equipment. 

Use Table' as a guideline to report ID.!. excess emissions. Complete a 
separate sheet for each CEMS. Sequential numbering of each excess 
emission is recommended. ·For each excess emission, indicate: 1) time, 
duration and magnitude, 2) nature and cause, and 3) the action taken to 
correct the condition of excess emissions. Do not use computer reason codes 
for corrective actions or nature and cause, rather be specific in the 
explanation. If no excess emissions occur during the reporting period, it must 
be stated so. 
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TABLE II Use Table II as a guideline to report gil CEMS upsets or malfunctions. 
Complete a separate sheet for each CEMS. List the time, duration, nature 
and extent of problems, as well as the action taken to return the CEMS to 
proper operation. Do not use reason codes for nature. extent or corrective 
actions. Include normal calibrations and maintenance as prescribed by the 
CEMS manufacturer. Do not include zero and span checks. 

TABLE III Complete a separate sheet for each pollutant control device associated with a 
CEMS. Use Table III as a guideline to report operating status of control 
equipment during the excess emission. FoJlow the number sequence as 
recommended for excess emissions reporting. Report operating parameters 
consistent with Part 3, subpart f. 
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.­
EXCESS EMISSIONS AND MONITORING SYSTEMS REPORT 

PART 1 

a.	 Emission Reporting Period _ 

b.	 Report Date _ 

C...	 Person Completing Report _ 

d.	 Plant Name . _ 

e.	 Plant Location _..,.- _ 

f.	 Person Responsible for Review
and Integrity of Report _ 

g.	 Mailing Address for·1.f. _ 

Street Address or P.O. Box 

---_ -_ -.-	 -- _------_._-­
City State	 Zip Code 

h. Phone Number of 1.f. .:.e...-_......;..;;;.,;.;;.,;';;";'",...;..;;.;.;;.,;;;.,;.;;.,;---.,... •..._.'--_ 

i.	 Certification for Report InteQrity, by person in 1.f. 

THIS IS TO CERTIFY THATTHE INFORMATION PROVIDED IN THIS REPORT IS 
COMPLETE AND ACCURATE. 

SIGNATURE _
 

NAME _
 

TITLE _
 

DATE _
 

j.	 Comments _ 
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PART 2 - CEMS Information: Complete for each CEMS. 

a.	 Point Source _ 

b.	 CEMS Type (circle one) 

Opacity NOx CO TRS 

C.	 Manufacturer _ 

d.	 Model No. e. Serial No. _ 

f.	 Automatic Calibration Value: Zero Span _ 

g.	 Date at last CE~S Pertorman~eTest__~~ ~ _ 

h.	 Total Time Point Source Operated During Reporting Period _ 

i.	 Percent of Time CEMS Was Available During Point Source Operation: __ 

Show calculations _ 

j. Allowable Emission Rate _ 

k. PercentofTi~e in Co~pliance ~ ~__~- _ 

Show calculations _ 

I. CEMS Repairs or Replaced Components Which Affected or Altered Calibration Values 
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PART 3 - Pollution Control Equipment Operating Parameter Monitor. (Complete one sheet for 
each pollutant control device associated with a CEMS.) 

a. 

b. 

Point source 

Pollutant (circle one): 

Opacity Particulate NOx TRS 

_ 

c. 

d. 

Type of Control Equipment 

Control Equipment Description and Identification (Model # and Serial #) 

_ 

e. Control Equipment Operating Parameters (Le., pressure drop [delta Pl. 
effluent temperature, scrubber water flow rate and pH levels, primary 
and secondary amps. spark rate) ---: ---'- _ 

f. Date of Control Equipment Performance Test _ 

g. Control Equipment Operating Parameter During Performance Test _ 

h. Type and Amount of Material Produced or Processed During the Reporting Period Illi 

i. Type and Amount of Fuel Used During the Reporting Period _ 
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TABLE I 

EXCESS EMISSIONS 

From 
Time 

To Duration Magnitude 
Explanation! 

Corrective Action 
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TABLE II
 

CONTINUOUS MONITORING SYSTEM OPERATION FAILURES
 

Time Problem! 
From To Duration Corrective Action 

) 
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TABLE III
 

CONTROL EQUIPMENT OPERATION DURING EXCESS EMISSIONS
 

Time Operating 
From To Duration Parameters Corrective Action 
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ANALYSIS
 
Rh6ne-Poulenc Basic Chemicals Co.
 

Permit #1636-06
 

I. Introduction 

A. Site location 

Rh6ne-Poulenc's elemental phosphorus plant was originally constructed prior to 
1968 and is located 7 miles west of Butte, near Ramsay, Montana in the SWX, 
Section 23, Township 3 North, Range 9 West, Silver Bow County. The nearest PSD 
Class I area is the Anaconda. Pintler Wilderness Area 23 miles west of RhOne­
Poulenc's existing plant. Other nearby PSD Class II areas which may be of concern 
are the Deer Lodge National Forest, 3 miles to the southwest, and the Humbug 
Spires primitive area, 16 miles to the southwest. The Butte PM-10 non-attainment 
area is located 7 miles east of RhOne-Poulenc. 

B. Source Description 

RhOne-Poulenc currently operates an eXisting elemental phosphorus plant. 
Phosphate rock ore is delivered by rail car. The ore is then charged to one of two 
large 12-story nodulizing kilns. Kiln No. 1 is fired on natural gas and CO. Kiln NO.2. 
is fired on coal, natural gas, and CO. The nodules are cooled, crushed and sized, 
and stored in sitos. From the silos, the nodules, along with coke and silica are fed 
into one of two electric furnaces. In the furnaces, phosphorus is vaporized then 
passed through Adams filters to remove dust. The phosphorus is then condensed. 

I 
,.

and filtered. Used filter coke is run through a roaster and vaporized phosphorus is 
sent-back through the condenser. ,After filtering, the phosphorus is stored under 
water and shipped out in tank cars. 

C. Permit History 

The elemental phosphorus plant was constructed prior to 1968 and has been 
operated as an existing source since that time. The first permit issued to the facility 
was pennit #1312, issued to Stauffer Chemical Company for a slag granulation 
system on December 28, 1978. 

The next permit was permit #1329 issued on February 21, 1979 for a secondary 
scrubber for the slag granulation system and replaced permit #1312. 

Permit #1636 was issued on February 5, 1982 to Stauffer Chemical Company for a 
coal unloading and handling system for the NO.2 Kiln. Permit #1636 was 
considered a major modification and was required to go through a Prevention of 
Significant Deterioration (PSD) review. 

The first alteration to permit #1636 was given permit #1636A and was issued to 
RhOne-Poulenc on November 4, 1991. This permit expanded permit #1636 to cover 
all existing permitted sources and non-permitted sources and replaced the 
previously existing permits. This permit, also, covered the installation of controls on 
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the No. 1 and NO.2 kilns and the replacement of control equipment on the kiln 
feed/fugitive dust system.	 . 

All sources were required to be covered by a permit since a source apportionment 
study, conducted for the Butte PM-10 State Implementation Plan, identified Rh6ne­
Poulenc's having an11 % contribution to the PM-1 0 levels in the Butte PM-10 
nonattainment area based on the existing allowable emission limitations at the time. 
The department. as part of its control strategy development. determined it was 
necessary to establish reduced allowable emission limitations for all existing sources 
at Rh6ne-Poulenc. This permit established new allowable emission limitations for 

. the plant. 

The second modification to the permit was given permi~ #1636-02 and was issued 
on October 29, 1992. The permit was modified for the following two reasons: 

1.	 The rebuild of the No.1 Furnace. Normal operations of the furnaces require 
Rh6ne-Poulenc to rebuild the furnaces from the ground up after a number of 
years. The last time the NO.1 Furnace was rebuilt was 26 years ago. The 
rebuild of the furnace involved removing the carbon block liner, digging out 
the contents of the furnace, and the complete demolition and rebuild of the 
furnace. 

2.	 The addition of an experimental program .to allow Rhone-Poulenc to conduct 
a series of experiments on the #2 Kiln Scrubbing System to try to determine 
a way of meeting the 20°A, opacity limitation by December 10, ·1993. The 
experiments involved changing the fuel ratio to the #2 Kiln and the use of the 
emergencyflare·to':burnthe extra CO gas generated·by the· process. During 
normal operations. the kilns are 'fired with CO gas and natural gas'. During 
the experiments, the amount of CO gas allowed to enter the #2 Kiln will be 
monitored and controlled. ' 

The third alteration was given permit #1636-03 and was issued on 
September 27,.1993. The permit alteration allowed Rhone-Poulenc to construct, 
install, and operate new Calvert Collision Scrubbers on the No.1 and No.2 Kilns. 
These scrubbers replaced the existing Fluid lonics Hydroprecipitalsand increased 
the scrubbing efficiency of the kiln off gases. The new scrubbers have a control 
efficiency of greater than 99.50/0 for particulate, approximately 99.88°k for hydrogen 
fluoride, and approximately 79% for 502. The purpose of the change was to comply 
with the December 10, 1993 change in opacity standard from 30% to 20%. 

Permit #1636-04 was issued October 31,1995 and incorporated two changes. It 
included the proposed construction of a new Coke and Silica Handling System and 
also contained the compliance plan as required by Section II.C. of permit #1636-03. 

.	 . 

The proposed Coke and Silica Handling System includes the addition of the 
. following equipment: 

1.	 T-100 Loadout Hopper 
2.	 C-100 Loadout Conveyor (Covered) 
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3. B-120 Bucket Elevator (Enclosed design) 
4. 5-130 Coke Screen (Enclosed design) 
5. T-140 Coke Fines Bin 
6. 0-200 Baghouse (22,200 SCFM) and associated hoods and ducting 
7. H-200 Pugmill (Enclosed design) 
8. C-150 Silo Transfer Conveyor (24" flat belt, 253' long - enclosed) 

The new system will allow RhOne-Poulenc to receive dry coke. Currently the facility 
receives coke with a higher moisture content which is dried in the coke dryers prior 
to being used in the facility.' Rhone-Poulenc plans to demonstrate the reliability of 
the proposed new system and then work on removing the existing silica and wet 
coke handling systems and the coke dryers. It is estimated that the removal of the 
coke dryers could occur within the next 6 to 12 months. This permit only considers 
the increase in emissions from the new system and does not consider any possible 
decreases in fugitive emissions from outdoor handling of coke and silica or coke 
dryer emissions once the new system is fully operational. Rhone-Poulenc is allowed 
by this permit to receive and handle both dry and wet coke. 

This alteration changed the method of estimating actual base-year emissions from 
various sources. This resulted in a decrease in the plant-wide allowable particulate 
emissions from the facility. 

This alteration also incorporated a required compliance plan for fugitive emissions. 
The compliance plan included emission factors to identify how emissions shall be 
calculated and daily reporting reqUirements. RhOne-Poulenc shall provide a 
spreadsheet using the emission factors (exactly as identified) and production values 
to calculate the emissions from the fugitive sOlJfces for demonstrating compliance 

'with,ttleq",ily and yearly limitations.·": .. : .', ':r' 

Additional deta:ls of this alteration are discussed in the analysIs of permit #1636~04. 

Permit alteration #1636-05 was issued on April 4, 1996 to allow the installation of the 
P4 Clermont Safety Ventilation System and the Roaster Fines Transportation 
system. 

The P4 Clermont Safety Ventilation system consists of a fan and discharge stack 
connected to the existing duct upstream of the P4 Clermont scrubber. This allows 
RhOne-Poulenc to isolate the scrubber and existing fan for maintenance, while the 
furnace is..shut down, and still provide ventilation to the furnace building and 
condenser area. There is not expected to be an increase in emissions from the use 
of this system. 

The Roaster Fines Transportation system will transfer nodule fines from the existing 
silos to the roaster. This system will be needed while the kilns are shut down. The 
system will consist of a new conveyor belt to transfer material from the existing #5 
belt to the existing #1 belt which will then transfer the material to the kiln feed 
building. . 

Potential emissions from this additional belt is estimated to be 11.2 tons/year of total 
particulate and 5.6 tons/year of PM-10. However, this system is needed only when 
the kilns are shut down and there will be no increase in the allowable daily or yearly 
particulate emissions from the facility. 
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D.	 Current Permit Alteration 

The current permit alteration will change the emission limits for the coke dryers and 
the silo scrubber. Limits for these sources were originally established as a result of 
the Butte PM-10 SIP. The department has determined that the limits for the 
scrubbers controlling the #1 and #2 coke dryers, which also control emissions from 
nodule sizing, crushing and handling activities. were established incorrectly. The 
Butte SIP outlines a control strategy which sets Rh6ne-Poulenc's allowable 
emissions at 120% of the actual levels during the SIP base year of 1987-88. The 
previous calculation of the actual base year emissions for the scrubbers controlling 
the coke dryers/nodule crushing and the scrubber controlling the silos was based on 
a source test performed by Rh6ne-Poulenc personnel in 1979. The department has 
determined that the use of data from these stack tests for establishing base-year 
emissions was not appropriate for the following reasons: 

The stack testing in 1979 was done for Rh6ne-Poulenc's internal use in plant 
operations. There is no record of source production levels or control 
equipment inlet loading levels at the time of the tests. Because outlet 
particulate loading is dependant on inlet loading, a low production rate at the 
time of the test would result in an abnormally low mass emission rate. Also, 
because the tests were not compliance tests, QNQC procedures and 
documentation from the 1979 tests were essentially non-existent; 

•	 Emission rate calculations for the scrubbers during the 1979 testing was 
based on scrubber outlet particulate concentration and inlet air flow rate 
rather than outlet air flow rate. The inlet flow rate has been shown to be 
different than the outlet flow rate which affects the calculation of the mass 
flow rate from the scrubber; 

The stack test for the #2 coke dryer was used to set emissions limits for the 
#1 coke dryer. The #1 coke dryer/nodule crushing control system controls 
emissions from different sources than the #2 coke dryer/nodule crushing 

. control system. Emission limits for these two systems should have been set 
separately; 

The PM-10 emission limits were set assuming that 50% of the particulate 
was PM-10. This information was based on emission factor data from the 
AIRS Facility Subsystem Source Classification Codes and Emission Factor 
Listing for Criteria Pollutants, EPN450/4-90-003, March 1990. This 
information is based on uncontrolled emissions. Emissions from the 
scrubber outlet would have a much higher concentration ofPM-10. The 
department now assumes that the PM-10 fraction is approximately 85% of 
the total particulate loading out of the scrubbers; 

Because the calculations of base year emissions used inappropriate data, the limits 
established for the #1 and #2 coke dryer scrubbers and the silo scrubber were set at 
abnormally low levels. Rh6ne-Poulenc has demonstrated that these emission limits 
are not achievable even after completely rebuilding the scrubber internals. 
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This permit alteration will set limits for these sources based on source testing 
performed in 1992. The department feels that, because of more stringent QAlQC 
procedures and documentation of production levels as well as inlet particulate 
loadings to the control device, the testing performed in 1992 is a better source of 
data to use in estimating base year actual emissions. The calculations in Section 
IV.B of this analysis outline the method used in calculating the new emission limits 
for the coke dryers andthe silo scrubber. 

RhOne-Poulenc has also requested that the facility-wide particulate emission limit be 
revised. The facility-wide limits were also established during the development of the 
Butte SIP and were to be set at 120% of the actual emissions during the base year. 
Rhone-Poulenc has demonstrated to the department's satisfaction that two sources 
of emissions which were present during the base year were not accounted for by the 
SIP. The first source is the handling of kiln nodules which are sometimes stockpiled 
because of process fluctuations. The particulate emissions from this source have 
been estimated at 1.0 ton during the base year. The second source is the pond 
tailings storage. This source was not thought to be present during the base year; 
however, RhOne-Poulenc has shown through facility drawings and aerial 
photographs that the source was indeed in operation during the base year. Base 
year emissions from this source have been estimated at 50.7 tons. 

The overall increase in the facility-wide allowable emissions authorized by this 
permitting action are: 789.7lbs/day of particulate; 607.9lbs/day of PM-10; 147.8 
tonslyear of particulate and 113.0 tonslyear of PM-1 o. Rhc5ne~Poulenc has not been 
able to meet the artificially low emission limits during normal plant operation. Actual ,- emissions from the facility are not expected to increase because of this permitting 
action. Permit #.1p3~06 Will replace permit #163.6-05. .c. . 

,"," , . 

E.	 Additional Information 

Additional information, such as applicable rules and regulation, BACT 
determinations, air quality impacts, and environmental assessments are included in 
the analysis associated with each change to the permit identified .above. 

II.	 Applicable Rules and Regulations 

The following are partial explanations of some applicable rules and regulations which apply 
to the facility. The complete rules are stated in the Administrative Rules of Montana and are 
available upon request from the department. Upon request, the department will provide 
references for locations of complete copies of all applicable rules and regulations or copies 
where appropriate. 

A.	 ARM 16.8, Subchapter 7, General Provisions, including but not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16,8.704, Testing Requirements. Any person or persons responsible 
for the emissions of any air contaminant into the outdoor atmosphere shall, 
upon written request of the department, provide the facilities and necessary 
equipment, including instruments and sensing devices, and shall conduct 
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tests, emission or ambient, for such periods of time as may be necessary 
using methods approved by the department.' 

2.	 ARM 16.8.705. Ma'functions. (2) The Permitting and Compliance Division of 
the department must be notified promptly by phone whenever a malfunction 
occurs that can be expected to create emissions in excess of any applicable 
emission limitation, or to continue for a period greater than 4 hours. 

3.	 ARM 16.8.707. Circumvention. (1) No person shall cause or permit the 
installation or use of any device or any means which, without resulting in 
reduction in the tata' amount of air contaminant emitted, conceals or dilutes 
an emission of air contaminant which' would otherwise violate an air pollution 
control regulation. (2) No equipment that may produce emissions shall be 
operated or maintained in such a manner that a pUblic nuisance is created. 

4.	 ARM 16.8.709. Source Testing Protocol. Rhone-Poulenc shaH comply with 
the requirements contained in the Montana Source Test Protocol and 
Procedures Manual. 

B.	 ARM 16.8. Subchapter 8, Ambient Air Quality, including but not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16.8.807 Ambient Air Monitoring and ARM 16.8.809 Methods and Data. 
These sections require Rh6ne-Poulenc to perform all monitoring required as 
a condition of the permit in accordance with the Montana Quality Assurance. 
Manual and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Quality 
Assurance Manual and any other monitoring guidelines issued by the 
department. Specific ambient monitoring requirements are contained' in 
Attachment 1 of the permit. "" 

2.	 16.8.821 Ambient Standard"s for PM-10., Rhone-Poulenc must maintain 
compliance with the applicable ambient'air quality standards. The projects 
authorized by this permit will not increase allowable emissions from the 
plant. Therefore, the department believes that it will not.cause or contribute 
to a violation of the ambient standards. 

C.	 ARM 16.8, Subchapter 9. Prevention of Significan~ Deterioration of Air Quality 
(PSD), including but not limited to: 

ARM 16.8.945 Definitions. Rh6ne-Poulenc'selemental phosphorus plant is defined 
as a "major stationary source" because it has the potential to emit more than 250 
tons of 802' 

The emission limits on the coke dryers and the silo scrubber, as well as the facility­
wide emission limits, were incorrectly established at artificially low levels. The limits 
should have been established at the levels proposed by this permitting action during 
the de~elopmentof the Butte PM-10 SIP. Because the limits were incorrec~ly 

established, the source is not required to undergo the additional burden of PSD 
review to rectify the problem. " 
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D.	 ARM 16.8, Subchapter 11 Permit, Construction and Operation of Air Contaminant 
Sources, including but not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16.8.1102 When Permit Required. Exclusions. This section requires a 
source to obtain an air quality permit if they construct, alter, or use an air 
contaminant source. 

2.	 ARM 16.8.1105 New of Altered Sources and Stacks - Permit Application 
Requirements. This section requires that a permit application be submitted 
prior to installation, alteration or use of a source. Rh6ne-Poulenc has 
submitted the required permit application. 

3.	 ARM 16.8.1107 Public Review of Permit Applications. This section requires 
that the applicant notify the public of its application for permit. RhOne­
Poulenc has submitted proof of compliance with the public notice 
requirements. 

4.	 ARM 16.8.1109 Conditions for Issuance of Permit. This section requires 
that Rh6ne-Poulenc demonstrate compliance with applicable rules and 
standards before a permit can be issued. RhOne-Poulenc hasdemonstrated 
compliance with applicable rules and standards as required for permit 
issuance. 

5.	 ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of Permit This requires that air quality permits 
shall be made available for inspection by the department at the location of ,- the source. . 

6.	 ARM 16.8.1117 Compliancewith OtherStatutes and 'Rules: This requires 
the permit holder to comply with all other applicable federal and Montana 
statutes', rules and standards. 

7.	 ARM 16.8.1118, Waivers. ARM 16.8.1105 requires the permit application be 
submitted 180 days before construction begins. This section allows the 
department to waIve this time limit. The department hereby waives this limit. 

8.	 ARM 16.8.1119 General Procedures for Air Quality Preconstruction 
Permitting. This air quality preconstruction permit contains requirements and 
conditions applicable to both construction and subsequent use of the 
permitted equipment. 

E.	 ARM 16.8, Subchapter 14 Emission Standards. including but not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16.8.1401 Particulate Matter. Airborne. This section requires 
reasonable precautions for fugitive emission sources and Reasonably 
Available Control Technology (RACT) for existing fugitive sources located in 
a nonattainment area. 

2.	 ARM 16.8.1402 Particulate Matter. Fuel Burning Equipment. This section 
requires that no person shall cause, allow, or permit to be discharged into the 
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atmosphere particulate matter caused by the combustion of fuel in excess of 
the amount determined by this section. 

3. ARM 16.8.1403 Particulate Matter. Industrial Process. This section requires 
that no person shall cause, allow, or permit to be discharged into the 
atmosphere particulate matter in excess of the amount set forth in this 
section. 

4. ARM 16.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants. This section requires an opacity 
limitation of 20 % fro~ all sources installed since November 23. 1968. 

5. ARM 16.8.1423 Standard of Performance for New Stationary Sources. This 
section incorporates by reference 40 CFR Part 60, Standards of 
Performance for New Stationary Sources (NSPS). The modifications 
authorized by this permitting action are not considered modifications 
warranting the impositio~ of NSPS re~uirements. . 

F. ARM 16.8:1801, et seq. (Subchapter 18), Preconstruction Permit Requirements for 
Major Stationary Sources or Major Modifications Located Within Attainment or 
Unclassified Areas, including but not limited to: 

ARM 16.8.1803 When Air Quality Preconstruction Permit Required. This section 
requires that any major stationary source or major modification must meet the 
preconstruction permitting requirements of this subchapter. This permitting action is 
not considered a major modifiG8tion beca~se the purpose is to rectify emission limits 
which were established artificially row during the development of the Butte PM-1 0 
SIP. Therefore,:-~JJerequirementsotthi$'~subchapterdo not apply. 

G. ARM 16.8.1901, et seq. (Subchapter 19), Air Quality Permit Application. Operation 
a'nd O'pen Burning Fees, including but not limited t~: . 

1. ARM 16.8.1903 Air Quality Operation Fees. An annual air quality operation 
fee must,.as a condition of continued operation. be submitted to the depart­
ment by each source of air contaminants holding an air quality permit, 
excluding an open burning·permit; issued by the department; and the air 
quality operation fee is based on the actual or estimated actual amount of air. 
pollut~nts emitted during the previous calendar year. 

The annual assessment and collection of the air quality operation fee, as 
described above. shall take place on a calendar year basis. The department 
may insert into any final permit \ssued after the effective date of these rules 
such conditions as may be necessary to require the payment of an air quality 
operation fee on a calendar year basis, including provisions which prorate· 
the required fee amount. 

2. ARM 16.8.1905 Air Quality Permit Application Fees. This section requires 
that an applicant submit an air quality permit application fee concurrent with 
the submittal of an air quality permit application. A permit application is 
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incomplete until the proper application fee is paid to the department. 
Rh6ne-Poulenc has submitted the appropriate permit application fee. 

III. Best Available Control Technology (BACT) Analysis 

A BACT analysis is not reqUired for this permitting action because the sale purpose is to 
rectify emission limits which were established artificially low during the development of the 
Butte SIP. 

IV. Emission Inventory 

A. Facility-wide emissions 

A more complete description of the calculations of the facility-wide emissions is 
included in the analysis for Permit #1636-04. Detailed calculations for the estimation 
of emissions from individual permit alterations are included in the analysis for that 
alteration. 

1. Total Particulate4 

EXISTING PROPOSED 

SOURCE 

ALLOWABLE 
EMISSIONS 
CTONSIYRl 

ALLOWABLE 
EMISSIONS 
(TONSIYRl 

;.­

,-­ i 

J 

A. 
B. 
C. 
D. 
E. 
F. 
G. 
H. 
I. 
J. 
K. 
L. 
M. 
N. 
O. 
P. 
Q. 
R. 
S. 
T. 
U. 
V. 
W. 
X. 
Y. 
W. 
X. 

NO.1 Nodule Cooler 
No.1 Coke Dryer 
NO.2 Nodule Cooler 
No.2 Coke Dryer 
NO.1 Kiln 
NO.2 Kiln 
NO.1 and No. 2 Fu;':~]::-=s 

P4 Handling 
Kiln FeedSystem 
Silos 
Coal Storage - Outdoor 
Coke Storage - Outdoor 
Ore Storage· Outdoor 
Silica Storage - Outdoor 
Coal Untoacfing 
Coke Unloading 
Ore Unloading 
Silica Unloading 
Coal Handling 
Coke Handling 
Ore Handling 
Silica Handling 
Roaster Residue Hand(stockpile) 
Slag Handling(to stockpile) 
Ferrophos Handling(to stockpile) 
Diesel for backUp generator 
NO.3 Boiler 

,10.3 
9.1 

11.4 
9.1 

18,7 
11.5 
17.6 

1;3 
2.0 
4.5 
7.5 
6.1 

10.7 
0.2 . 
0.3 
1.2 
7.7 
0.9 
0.1 
0.4 
2.5 
3.6 
0.1 
2.0 
0.1 
0.2 
0.9 

.: '.;­

10.3 
65.0 
11.4 
37~1 

18.7 
11.5 
17.6 

1.3 
2.0 

16.3 
7.5 
6.1 

10.7 
0.2 
0.3 
1.2 
7.7 
0.9 
0.1 
0.4 
2.5 
3.6 
0.1 
2.0 
0.1 
0.2 
0.9 

I 
t 
i 

~I 

4 Differences between totaling columns and totals identified below are due to rounding errors. 
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Y. Roaster	 0.1 0.1 
Z. CO Flare 0.0 0.0 
AA. Roaster Residue Storage 0.16 0.2 
BB. Coke Dust Storage 0.9 0.9 
CC. Slag Storage 0.3 0.3 
DO. Kiln Feed Clean Up Storage 10.9 10.9 
EE. Ferrophos Storage 0.01 0.01 
FF. Kiln Nodules Storage 0.1 0.1 
GG. Pond Tailing Storage 0.0 50.7 
HH. Fugitive Dust (roads) 52.1 52.1 
II. kiln nodule handling	 N/A 1..Q 

Total Plant-wide (tons/year)	 205.4 352.0 

The following are sources which were not in existence at the time of the Butte SIP and do not 
increase the plant-wide emission limits 

(tons/.year) 

JJ. . Coke and Silica Handling System	 3.8 
kk. Roaster Fines Transportation System	 11.2 

2. Non-particulate (tons/year) 

SOURCE	 FLUORIDE S02 voe NOx CO 

A.	 No. 1 Coke Dryer 14 40 0 0 0 
B.	 NO.2 Coke Dryer 1 a a 0 a 
C.	 No.1 Kiln 1 398 0 0 a 
D.	 -No.2 Kiln 0 489 a a 0 
E.	 No. 1 and NO.2 Furnaces a 442 0 0 a 
F.	 NO.3 Boiler 0 0 1 33 8 

Plant-wide	 16 1389 1 33 8 

B.	 Current Permit Alteration 

This section outlines the method used to develop emission limits for the coke dryers 
and the silo scrubber. The following steps were used: 

1.	 Calculate total particulate and PM-10 emission factor from 1992 source 
testing and production rates during the tests. 

2.	 Determine estimated actual emissions from each source during the days on 
which the chemical mass balance (CMB) was performed for the Butte SIP. 
The CMB studies identified Rh6ne-Poulenc as a contributor to the 
nonattainment area. 

3.	 Calculate allowable emissions from the individual sources. As detailed in the 
Butte SIP, emission limits were to be set at 120% of base year actuals. The 
1.1 mUltiplier is used to compensate for additional control equipment 
installed on the furnaces prior to estimating base year actuals. . 
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4.	 Calculate the net change in daily and annual limits and the new plant-wide 
allowable emissions based on changes to individual source allowables and 
inclusion of the sources previously neglected (nodule handling and pond 
tailings storage). 

#1 Coke Dryer 

Emission Factor Calculation 

Test Date 

8/13/92 
8/13/92 
8/13/92 

Average 

Emission Rates 
(Ibs/hr) (Ibs/day) 

15.4 369.6 
24.1 578.4 
22.3 535.2 
20.6 494.4 

Actual Emissions during ·eMS· days 

Production Rates During Tests 
(tons/day) 

Coke Nodules Total 
65.5 680.5 746 
65.5 680.5 746 
65.5 680.5 746 
65.5 680.5 746 

PM PM-10" 
Emission Emission 

Factor Factor 
(Ibs/ton) (Ibslton) 
0.4954 0.4211 
0.7753 0.659 
0.7174 0.6098 
0.6627 0.5633 

Date7 
Production Rates' 

(ton!>/day) 
Coke Nodules Total 
33.6 377.0 410.6 

PM 
Emission 
Factor 

(Ibslton) 

Actual 
PM 

Emissions 
(Ibs/day) 

PM-10 
Emission 

Factor 
(Ibs/ton) 

Actual 
PM-10 

Emissions 
(lbs/day) 

11/27/87 0.6627 272.1 0.5633 231.3 
121'1.8;87 35.5 407.5 443.0 0.6627 293.6 0.5633 249.5 

1/4/88. 47.1 348.0 395.1 0.6627 261.8' 0.5633 .222.6 
1/7/88 34.3 348.0 382.3 0.6627 253.4 0.'5633 215.3 
1/19/88 49.4 348.0 397.4 0.6627 263.4 0.5533 223.9 
1/28/88 66.7 348.0 414.7 0.6627 274.8 0.5633 233.6 

Average 269.8 229.4 

SFrom RhOne-Poulenc monthly production records. Daily throughput assumed to be equally divided 
between #1 and #2 dryer. 

6Assumed to be 85% of PM 

7From Butte eMB study. 
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1 

Calculation of Allowable Emissions 

PM 

I PM10 

Actual UCMB" Day Increase Increase 
Emissions by 1.1 8 by 1.29 

(Ibs/day) 

269.8 296.8 356.1 

229.4 252.3 302.8 
#2 Coke Dryer 

Calculate Emission Factor From 1992 Stack Test 

Test Date 

8/3192 
8/4/92 
8/5/92 

Average 

Emission Rates 
(Ibs/hr) (Ibs/day) 

7.8 187.2 
1t.6 278.4 
9.5 228 

9.6333 231.2 

Coke 
65.5 
65.5 
65.5 
65.5 

Production Rates1 

(tons/day) 
Nodules 

626 
402 

(78.5 
602.17 

Allowable Emissions 

(Ibs/day) (Ibs/hour) (tons/yr) 

356.1 I 14.8 t 65.0 

302.8 I 12.6 J 55.3 

Total 

691.5 
.467.5 

844 
667.67 

PM PM-10L 

Emission Emission 
Factor Factor 

(lbs/ton) (Ibs/ton) 
0.2707 0.2301 
0.5955 0.5062 
0.2701 0.2296 
0.3788 0.322 

Calculate Estimated Actual Emissions during UCMS" days 

PM Actual PM-10 Actual 
Production Rates Emission ·PM Emission PM-10 

Date3 (tons/day) Factor Emissions Factor Emissions· 

Coke Nodules Total (Ibs/ton) (Ibs/day) (Ibs/ton) (Ibs/day) 

11/27/87 33.6 377.0 410.6 0.3788 155.5 0.3220 132.2 
12/28/87 35.5 407.5 443.0 0.3788 167.8 0.3220 142.6 

1/4/88 47.1 348.0 395.1 0.378~ 149.7 0.3220 . 127.2 

117/88 34.3 348.0 382.3 0.3788 144.8 0.3220 123.1 

1/19/88 49.4 348.0 397.4 0.3788 150.5 0.3220 128.0 

1/28/88 66.7 348.0 414.7 0.3788 157.1 0.3220 133.5 
Average 154.2 131.1 

Ca'culate Allowab'e Emissions In Accordance With Butte.SIP 

Allowable Emissions 

(Ibs/day) (Ibs/hour) (tons/yr) 

f 
PM 203.5 8.5 37.1I I 

173.1 I 7.2 I 31.6I PM10 

Actual "CMB" Increase Increase 
Emissions by 1.1 4 by 1.25 

(Ibs/day) 

154.2 169.6 203.5 

131.1 144.2 173.1 

BAccounts for additional controls installed on kilns." 

91n acc~rdance with Butte PM-1 0 SIP, allowable emissions from Rhone-Poulenc shall be limited to 120% of 
the actual emissions during the base year. ' 
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Silo Scrubber 

Emission Factor Calculation 

Test 
Date 

8/26/92 
8/26/92 
8/27/92 

Average 

Emission Rates 
(Ibslhr) (Ibs/day) 

1.83 43.92 
2.21 53.04 
3.37 80.88 
2.47 59.28 

Actual Emissions during "eMS" days 

\ 
) 

r ,1..'.;,.' 

Calculation of-Allowable-Emissions 

Production Rates' 
(tons/day) 

Coke Silica Nodules Total 
131 209 296 636 
131 209 296 636 
131 209 843 1183 
131 209 478.33 818 

PM PM-10~ 

Emission Emission 
Factor Factor 

(Ibs/ton) (Ibs/ton) 
0.0691 0.0587 
0.0834 0.0709 
0.0684 0.0581 
0.0736 0.0626 

Date3 

Coke 
67.3 

Production Rates 
(tons/day) 

Silica Nodules 
133.0 754.0 

Total 
95.4.3 

PM 
Emission 

Factor 
(Ibs/ton) 

Actual 
PM 

Emissions 
(Ibslday) 

PM-10 
Emission 

Factor 
(Ibs/ton) 

Actual 
PM-10 

Emissions 
(Ibslday) 

11/27/87 0.0736 70.2 0.0626 59.7 
12/28/87 71.1 77.0 815.0 963.1 0.0736 70.9 0.0626 60.3 
1/4/88 94.2 99.3 696.0 889.5 0.0736 65.5 0.0626 55.7 
1/7/88 68.7 73.2 696.0 837.9 0.0736 61.7 0.0626 52.5 

1/19/88 98.9 99.7 696.0 894.6 0.0736 65.8 0.0626 56.0 
. 1/28/88 133.5 139.0 696.0 968.5 0.0736 .71.3 0.0626 60.6 
Average 67.6 57.5 

Actual "CMS" 
Emissions 

(Ibs/day) 

I PM 67.6 

I PM,o 57.5 

Nodule Handling 

Increase 
by 1.1· 

74.4 

63.3 

.-- ~ .­

Increase 
. by 1.25 Allowable EmIssIons 

(Ibs/day) (Ibs/hour) (tons/yr) 

89.2 89.2­ I 3.7 I 16.3 

75.9 75.9 I 3.2 I 13.9 

Nodules Produced in Baseline Year 285,685 tons 
Nodules transferred to/from stockpile 202,836 tons 

{assumed from production records to be 71 % of total production) 

Particulate Matter 
Emission Factor 0.01 Ibslton {Fire SCC# 30302408} \~ 
Base Year PM =0.01 Ibs/ton ·202836 tons • 0.0005 tonsllb =1.0 tonslyear 

In accordance with the Sutte PM-10 SIP, allowable emissions are determined by 
multiplying baseline year emissions by 1.1 and then by 1.2 

Allowable PM = 1.0 tons/year • 1.1 * 1.2 = 1.3 tons/year 
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PM-10 
Emission Factor 0.005 fbs/ton {Assumed to be 50°;'0 of PM} 
Base Year PM-10 =0.01 Ibs/ton ,. 202836 tons" 0.0005 tons/lb = 0.5 tons/year 

In accordance with the Butte PM-10 SIP, allowable emissions are determined by 
multiplying baseline year emissions by 1.1 and" then by 1.2 

Allowable PM-10 = 0.5 tons/year * 1.1 • 1.2 = 0.7 tons/year 

Pond Ta.ilings Storage 

Baseline year area =17.77 acres 

Particulate Matter 
E (emission factor) :: 1.7(s/1.5)*(365-p)/235)"f115 "{EPA-450/3-88-008, Sept. 19S8} 
where 

0;'0s (silt content) = 16
 
P (# of days with> 0.01" precip.) = 120 days
 
f (Ok of time wind speed> 12 mph) = 18.8 0/0
 

Emission Factor =23.7 Ibs/day/acre
 
Control "Efficiency= 500/0 {Assume 50 % of area was wetted during base year}
 
Base Year PM =17.77 acres • 23.7 Ibs/day/acre" (1-0.5 eft) ,. 365 days/yr * 0.0005.tons/lb =
 

= 38.4 tons/year 

Allowable PM =38.4 tons/year * 1.1 * 1.2 =50.7 tons/year 

PM-10
 
Emission Factor = 11.8 Ibs/day/acre {Assumed to be 50°J'o of PM}
 
Control Efficiency= 500/0 {Assume 50 % of area was wetted during base; year}
 
Base Year PM-10 =17.77 acres" 11.8 Ibs/day/acre * (1-.5 eft) ,. 365 days/yr" 0.0005 ton/lb
 

=19.2 tons/year
 
Allowable PM-10 =19.2 tons/year * 1.1 * 1..2 =25.4 tons/year
 

N"et Change in Daily and Annual Facility-Wide Emission Limits 

Source Pollutant Existing Allowable Proposed Allowable Net Increase 

Ibs/day tons/yr Ibs/day tons/yr Ibs/day tons/yr 

55.9#1 Coke Dryer PM 57.6 9.1 356.1 65.0 298.5 

PM-10 28.8 4.7 302.8 55.3 274.0 50.6 

28.1 

26.9 

11.8 

9.4 

1.3 

0.7 
i 

#2 Coke Dryer PM 57.6 9.1 203.5 37.2 145.9 

PM-10 28.8 4.7 173.1 31.6 144.3 

Silo Scrubber PM 28.8 4.5 89.2 16.3 60.4 

PM-10 28.8 4.5 75.9 13.9 47.1 

Nodule Handling PM 

PM-10 

NA 

NA 

NA 

NA 

7.1 

3.6 

1.3 

0.7 

7~ 1 

3.6 
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Pond Tailings 
Storage 

PM NA NA 11.6 50.7 277.8 50.7 

PM-10 NA NA 5.8 25.4 138.9 25.4 

Facility-Wide PM 

PM-10 

789.7 147.8 

607.9 113.0 

New Facility·Wide Emission limits 

Existing Facility-Wide 
Allowable 

Proposed Increase New Facility-Wide 
Allowable 

Pollutant (Ibs/day) (tons/yr) (Ibs/day) .(tons/yr) (Ibs/day) (tons/yr) 

PM 1471.93 205.47 789.7 147.8 2260.2 353.3 

PM-10 983.97 129.11 607.9 113.0· 1593.9 242.0 

V. Air Quality Impacts 

Tl)is permitting action will increase the allowable particulate emissions from various sources 
as well as from the entire facility. The change however, was facilitated because the 
department has determined that the emissions limits for the #1 and #2 coke dryers and the 
silo scrubber were incorrectly established during the establishment of the Butte PM-10 SIP. 
RhOne-Poulenc has not been a;ble to meet these abnormally low emission limi~s during 
normal operation. This permitting action will not increase actual emissions from the facility. 

f: 

The control strategy forthe Butte SIP has determined that the local air quality can be 
maintai;-._ .lin tr .. _:-:-b:::·,.. ;'"\dards by limiting the emissions from RhOne-:-oui....;·,r: ~o 

120 percent of the actual base year emissions. The department feels that this permitting 
action more correctly estimates the base year emissions from the facility. Therefore, the 
department does not feel that the proposed changes will cause or contribute to any 
additional violations of the ambient air quality standards. 

VI. Existing Air Quality 

The department has .previously monitored TSP in the Ramsay area and not found violations. 
RhOne-Poulenc is currently monitoring fluoride-in-forage through vegetation sampling. This 
sampling will continue. 

RhOne-Poulenc is located outside of the Butte PM-10 nonattainment area and has.been 
identified as contributing to the PM-10 problem. The department has used EPA-approved 
eMB models and analysis to demonstrate that control strategies at RhOne-Poulenc and 
other sources will bring the area into compliance with the ambient PM-10 standards. 
Complete results are contained in the Butte PM-10 SIP. 
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VII. Taking or Damaging Implication Analysis 

As required by 2-10-101 through 105, MeA. the department has conducted a private 
property taking and damaging assessment and has determined there are no taking or 
damaging implications. The analysis was completed October 11, 1995. 

VIII. Environmental Assessment 

The Montana Environmental Policy Act (MEPA) requires completion of an Environmental 
Assessment (EA) on any permitting action by the State of Montana. The EA completed by 
the department is attached. 
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Department of Environmental Quality
 
Permitting and Compliance Division
 
1520 E. Sixth Ave, P.O. Box 200901
 

Helena, Montana 59620
 
(406) 444-3454 FAX (406) 444-5275
 

FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT
 

ISSUED TO: RhOne-Poulenc 
P.O. Box 3146
 
Butte, MT 59702
 

PERMIT NUMBER: 1636-06 

PRELIMINARY DETERMINATION ON PERMIT ISSUED: 7/19/96 
DEPARTMENTS DECISION ON PERMIT ISSUED: 8/6/96 

MONTANA ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT (MEPA) COMPLIANCE: An environmental 
assessme'nt required by the Montana Environmental Policy Act, was completed for this project as 
follows: 

LEGAL DESCRIPTION OF SITE: SWX, Section 23, Township 3 North, Range 9 West, Silver Bow 
County 

DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT: RhOne-Poulenc proposes to alter their permit to increase the 
\	 e'mission limits for the #1 and #2 coke dryers and the silo'scrubber. The department feels thatthese 
.'	 limits were incorrectly established during the deve/opmenloftheButte PM-10 SIP. The 

recalculatio'n" of the'seliinitswillincrease the'facility-wide e'rhisslon 'limits.' The periTiit al~o in'cludes 
the base y~ar emissions from the kiln'nodulehandling and the pond tailings storage, two source,s 
which weret:mintentionally omitted dUring,the development of the'Butte SIP;' ThiSipermitting'aciron 
increases the allowable emissions from the facility because RhOne-Poulenc has not been able to 
comply with the abnormally low limits during normal operations and actual emissions are not 
expected to change. 

BENEFITS AND PURPOSE OF PROPOSAL: This proposal will allow RhOne-Poulenc to operate 
the Silver Bow facility in compliance with their air quality permit without the installation of additional 
control equipment. 

DESCRIPTION AND ANALYSIS OF REASONABLE ALTERNATIVES WHENEVER
 
ALTERNATIVES ARE REASONABLY AVAILABLE AND PRUDENT TO CONSIDER: No
 
reasonable alternatives are available.
 

A LISTING AND APPROPRIATE EVALUATION OF MITIGATION, STIPULATIONS AND OTHER 
CONTROLS ENFORCEABLE BY THE AGENCY OR ANOTHER GOVERNMENT AGENCY: A list 
of enforceable permit conditions and a complete permit analysis are contained in Air Quality Permit, 
#1636-06. 

DESCRIPTION AND ANALYSIS OF REbULATORY IMPACTS ON PRIVATE PROPERTY 
RIGHTS: The department has considered alternatives to the conditions imposed in this permit as 
part of the permit development. The department has determined that the permit conditions are 
reasonably necessary to ensure compliance with applicable requirements and to demonstrate 
compliance with those requirements and do not unduly restrict private properly rights. 
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Potential Impact on Physical Environment 

Major Moderate Minor None Unknown Comments 
Attached 

1 Terrestrial and Aquatic Life and Habitats X 

2 Water Quality, Quantity and Distribution X 

3 Geology and Soil Quality, Stability and 
Moisture 

X 

4 Vegetation Cover, Quantity and Quality X 

5 Aesthetics X 

6 Air Quality X 

7 Unique Endangered, Fragile or Limited 
Environmental Resource 

X 

8 Demands on Environmental Resource of 
Water, Air and Energy 

X 

9 Historical and Archaeological Sites X 

10 Cumulative and Secondary Impacts 

Potential Impact on Human Environment 

Major Moderate Minor None Unknown Comments 
Attached 

1 Social Structures and Mores X 

2 Cultural Uniqueness and Diversity X 

3 Local and State Tax Base and Tax 
Revenue 

X 

4 Agricultural or Industrial Production X 

5 Human Health X 

6 Access to and Quality of Recreational and 
Wilderness Activities 

X 

7 Quantity and Distribution of Employment X 

8 Distribution of Population X 

9 Demands for Government Services X 

10 Industrial and Commercial Activity X 

11 Locally Adopted Environmental Plans and 
Goals 

X 

12 Cumulative and Secondary Impacts X 
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Comments on Potential Impacts: None. 

RECOMMENDATION: An EIS is not required. 

IF AN EIS IS NEEDED, AND IF APPROPRIATE. EXPLAIN THE REASONS FOR PREPARING 
THE EA: 

IF AN EIS IS NOT REQUIRED, EXPLAIN WHY THE EA IS AN ApPROPRIATE LEVEL OF 
ANALYSIS: The emission limits being modified by this permitting action were established 
abnormally low because of the incorrect calculation of base-year actual emissions from the facility. 
The analysis performed during the development of the Butte SIP indicated that these new emission 
limits (based on the best estimation of base-year actual emissions) will be sufficient to bring the 
Butte area into compliance with the ambient air quality standards. 

OTHER GROUPS OR AGENCIES CONTACTED OR WHICH MAY HAVE OVERLAPPING 
JURISDICTION: None. 

INDIVIDUALS OR GROUPS CONTRIBUTING TO THIS EA: Department of Environmental Quality, 
Permitting and Compliance Division. 

EA PREPARED BY: Jeff Briggs 

DATE: June 28,1996 

) 
./ 
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Air Quality Permit 

Issued to: Montana Resources Permit #1749-05 
600 Shields Avenue Permit Is'sued: 4-1-83 
3'.:.-='te 1 MT 59701 Modified: :-2f-;: 

3rd Modifica~ic~: lO-l:-Sl 
4th 'Modifica~'io~: 3-20-;:: 
5th Alterati~n ?=elL~i~:=~ 
Determination Issued: 12-~-93 
,Department .Dete~ina~i~~ 

Issued: 12-22-;3 
Final Permit ISS~2=: 1-=-34 

........
 

;,~ ~. - ~"::.:":::'::- pe::-mit alteration is Z12reby issued -:"~ -:.::: ='==-'/S-:".:.::.::i 
pe=mitts=, h===i~~f~er referred to as Montana Resources, pu=s~a~~ to S=:~io~s 

75-2-204 ~~d 211, MeA, as amended, and Administrative Rules 0= ~~~ta~a ~;~~} 

sub=ha~te= 11', ?~?..H!T, CONSTRUCTION AND OPERATION OF AIR CO~~T;'_'-!:N?o.NT SO-':?C2S, 
ARM 16.8.:101 th=ougn.I6.8.1118 'as amended, for the follow~~;: 

SECTIO!l I: ?e::mi~t=:i Facilities 

A. G~ne=al ~escription 

;.:1 c-:::: ?i-:. copper and molybdenum mine, .c::,usn.:..::;, :=.=:'::'":.:.:: I 

millIng opera~ion and concentrator known as Man~a=a ~eso~=c=s 
located in Butte, Montana;' Township' ,,3" N9r~h, Range 7 West, 5i1v=:= 
30w County. 

3. 

Control E.qu~pm.ent;/· % CC:ltrol 
procedure 

1. o~= ~n= WaEt~ ~emoval and Handling 

a. Drills Water Sprays and 
Mechanical Deflectors 

b. 31as":in; Reduce' Overshoot' 
c. Ore & Waste Removal 

=ugitive Dust 
1) Leaders, Dozers, Minimize Drop~Height 

Shovels ' 
2. ) Haul Roads Watering & Chemical 

stabilization 
3) Support Vehicles Watering & Chemical 

Stabiliz~tion 

d. "Diesel Truck Tailpipe Installation of Small~r 

:::missions Injectors, Intercoole~= on 
the Turbochargers~ ~~nL~um 

Throttle, Delay Devices, 17% 
Installation of DDEC O~ 11 
of lS haul trucks :::.5% 

e. fiast~ Du~ping Minimize Drop Height 
~in~ Er:sicn Exposed 
~'.ill Ta':"lings I~one 

g. ~~~d ~r=5ion Disturbed 
None \ 

~./. 
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Control Equipment/ \ Con'=rol 
Procedure' Efficiencvo 2. .Crushing 

a.	 ?ri. Crusher Ore D~?' Negative Air Pressure 
c. ::r:"'-:-.ar: C:-.:.:::sr 3a;~~~se 

··c. Lime Unloading Fabric Filter S?\ 
a. Coarse Ore Conveying Hoods, Baghouse, Vac Truck 99\ 
·e. Cocse Ore Stockoiles None .. 0% 
·f. 3·Seconda?y.Crushers 6 Ducon ~et Scrubbers 99\ 

."t;:. ?ine Ore Stcrage B;~ 4 Ducon,'jet Scrubbers 99\" 

3.	 Wet Scrubber 99\ 

SECTION II: LL~itations and Co~ditions 

A.	 Emission Control Requirements 

Mon:=a'na: Resoi.lrces s~all install, operate and maintain the 
.followingemission.control equipment and.practices, and all 
emission controL eqUipment and practices as "specified in their 
Montana Air Quality Permit, subsequent revisions, and in Section 
!.3., .Existing ;Equipment, Facilities and Control 
:::quipment/p-rocedures ~. 

~ .	 ~~.' 

....	 Fatl dist'anc:a" shall be' minimizedduritlg trans'fer .of t:::;s:::'::', 
overburden, a....id ore and.waste removaL '. 

.. r~ 

.:~:. :'..;. ~:l '.. _".,... 

;' '.. ._.. : ··;\(L:·"· ;'1~:-::J::·~.. 2-'~"" :" ·.~J;·t~~":i';r;'i.:..;~ .. 0:. ~~:"'.;':~'.;- '~~"~::-'.. ,?.,"/(~~;...~.\':~;:;; t/~·Y?·:.':..:li"-~.~·:· i. '.. 

'.' :.:~. ,;L;;·rJ~.l~~,;l;f1g;:sha);.:l;::b,'idc~q~P.t-.~.liP ~~o ,;Br.~~t"~overshootinq. 
:"';:':: ..;~. . \' :~,: ~l ,:..!,:,~:' ....-: f:.::- :i f~ ~ij {',.:' ':r -";':. r( ','~:'" ::,:.:':, ~~.·.;:t~', ;..} :::·.Tci ..:·~ .. ~ -.. ' 

S.	 All haul ,roae.s and access roads shall b$.t~eated with water, 
as nee~ed,'aI:::l ~emicaldust suppressant at least one (1) 
time~er yea~,d\1ril1g Oc~ober9.r Nov~elll!:?er., If a viola':.bn 
of the 5\ opacity standar(iis documented, more frequent 
applications of water and chemical.aust.!?uppressant will be 
requ,irad. 

6.	 The primary crusher and primary crusher ore aump shall be 
equipped with a negative air pressure/baghouse system. 

7.	 The lime storage bins shall be controlled by a fabric filter 
colle:::tinq s::"stem. 

3.	 The c:::ars; ore 3-7 transfer area shall be controlled ~y ~ 

baghc'..:se. 

9.	 The se:::ondarv crushers and fine ore storage bins shall be 
contr:::lled b~ Ducon wet scrubbers. 
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10.	 All ore conveyors must be covered. 

11.	 The molybdenum dryer shall be controlled by a high
 
efficiency (99~ c:::mt=ol) wet scrubber.
 

~o~~ana Resources shall no~ b~=~ diesel :uel co~~aini~= ::'.=== 
-::han 0.05\ su:':ur by weigh~ a:f~=r Decemzer3l, 1;;3. 

13.	 Montana Re'sources shall ooerate and maintain the DDEC
 
pacKages on the eleven (li) ha~l trucks that have been
 
converted anq stall equip' th~ remaining haul trucks with the
 
DDEC package as soon as possible.
 

3.	 Emission Limitations 

1.	 Montana Resources shall not cause or authorize to be
 
cischarged into the atmosphere from any facility, unless
 
otherwise specified, any visible emissions, point or
 
:1.lgitive, which exhi.bit opacityl of 2011 or~reater. This
 
opacity limitation applies, but is not limited to, visib!.e
 
emissions from drill-inq, blasting; and all ore and waste
 
handl ing (removal, dumping, etc.).
 

2.	 Montana Resources shall not cause or authorize to be
 
discharged into the atmosphere any visible fugitive
 
emissiops from haul roads ·or access roads. that exhibit
 
opacity of -5% or greater. .'-.. .. ." '
 

3.	 Montana Resources shall: not causli! or:authorize to be
 
'ciischarged into;:the,atmosphere_anY,visibI:e:.-~ugitive
 

.. '~.-.."-;;:: :':~[' .. .em~ssi~ns:,#r6m'2P~k+n9:li:\1?:~:i"·~istu:b~dnar7asyl t.ail ings \ -f.•.r;­
'.;-~~..:r PO~.:';:':iOf::·~~~.:t~,~p..;~~;;P-~l;.·~7:~~"~~~~f'?~~~~r~;'·~'~ ..~:O~ or 

..."~~ ?grea:ti.~r·.s;~,~.~-,t:.~L., .f;..n.q~-:. '~~P·'·;"~~{ ·L.~~!::J';~-:.~'i~,.:)""':;:~.~l >-: ;.:~::: ..'. ~;",:!..~"";;~:;;:.~; .
 
.. ," '..~ ;~ } .. :'-~j E'~'; :: ;.... cc ~tj .'_ ,r:':';";E.. . f~·>:~·:·· ".; !:.7;. :;1.t:.X_.j~£·-.':·:.1~~;;j.·.t::':..; - ,;:i ;~', ":Z.o ·.,:::L:/i m.
 
4.	 ':Montana ,Resources'ishaIL ni:)tcause or" authorize to' be 

.dischargedinto	 the outa-oor'at::iosphere fram',~the primary 
crusher, lime bin, or coarse ore conveying system visib!.= 
emissions tha,t exhibit an opacity',of 10\ or ; greater • 

5.	 Montana Resources shall not caUse 'or author~ize to be
 
discharged into the outdoor atmosphere from the secondary
 
crushEirs,fiIie': orestbragebins orthe:molybdenum ,dryer,
 
visible emissions ,that exhibit an opacity' of 15\ or
 

'"gre·ater..., .'. '. ';:'.;, . ::..... ..' ', ... ,- . 

6.	 !1ontana Resources shall' not ca:.:se or authorize to be 
discharged:into the outdoor at::losphere from the primary 
cru'sher, coarse ore conveying system, secondary crushers, or 
the fine ore bins, total particulate emissions in excess of 
0.05	 gmjdscm. 

7.	 
IMontana Resources shall implement the contingency measure 0x~'~"\. 

for emission and production lL~itations within 60 days of >( 
notification by the Air Quality Bureau that the National , 
~~ient Air Quali~y Standards for PM-10 have been exceeded 
in the Butte Silver 30w PM-10 nonattainment area. 

O~=citJ sh=ll be determined accorQ~ng tc 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix ~, 
~:~hod 9, Visual Determination of the O~acity of Emissions from 
Statio~arJ Sources. opacity shall be dE~ermined using a six-minut2 
e7erage. 
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o 8. Montana Resources shall n=~ cause 0: a~~~orize to be 
discharged into the atmosphere pa=~icul~~e emissions from 
the following sources in excess of the :ollowing limits. 
These limits are b~sed on the DD~C packa;es being installed 
on 11 of the 15 haul t=ucks and without ~he implementation 
of the cont~:lgency rneas'..l== fc= ~:::::-:a::=. ?:s:;·.:==e-s. 

a. Winter (Nov.-Feb.) sea.sonal emission limitations: 

70tal Particulate PM-10 
Emission Point Tons/seas=::1 Tons/seasori 

Haul Trucks 932.5 335.7 
Diesel Exhaust 4.6 4.6 
Lime Unloading, 0.2 0.1 
Sutltlort Vehicles 103.2 37.1 
MO,iybdenum Dryer 0.1. 0.1 
Primary Crusher Ore D~~p 35.7 1B.3 

TOTALS (includes all sour=es) 2181.9 B3B.1 

b. Summer (Mar.-Oct.) seasonal emission limitations: 

Total Particulate PM~lO 

Emission Point Tons/season Tons/season 

Haul Trucks , 2531.5' 947.4 
Diesel Exhaust' 2,6.0, 26.0 
Lime Unloading Q,.8, >,; , 0 ~ 3 
Support Vel)ti:J;e~ 4~~.O.. ,;,~,c:' 154.0 

·.':t.,·E.,sL, ~~~;~;:~~~rl~i?:feD~-nP~:ar;j<1\,,(A~ti~f;~:':~';:!;i),:iF, 7~:~ . 

~:",.,~!;'i,TOTALS (inf~~o~;~:1l;j,5:P)1~~¥1.~!1~~.!~;r:i),~:r.i,i"(xt'4336.1 ' . 

c. Winter (Nov.-Feb.) daily emission limitations: 

Total Particulate PM-lO 
Emission Point Ibs(dav Ibs/dav 

Haul Trucks 15362.0 5530.3 
Diesel Exhaust 76.3 76.3 
Lime Unloading 3.2 1.3 
Support Vehicles 1712.3 615.9 
Molybdenum Dryer O~ " ~. :2Primary Crusher Ore D~~p 0_;).;) 307.8 

TOTALS (includes all sour:es) 36018.1 3193.9 

2Fluctuation occurred at the Primary Crusher Ore Dump during 
the CMB study year and the range has been reported by MR. The 
average during the winter months will remain at 615.5 lbs/day of 
~~tal ?articulate, but the maximum that may ccc~~ on any day is 

(""--") 753.9 lbs/day of total particUlate. 

'--------'	 ,- 3Fluctuation occurred at the Primary Crusher Ore Dump' during
 
the CMBstudy year and the range has been reported by MR. The
 
average during the winter months wi~l remain at 307.8 lbs/dayof
 
PM-la, but the maximum that may occur on any day is 376.9 lbs/day
 
of PM-lO.
 



. \ 

9.	 In the event that. th'e continaencv measure must be 
imolemented, Montana Resou~ces shall not cause or authorize 
to-be discharged into the at:tos'Cher: particulate emissions 
f~om th~ following sources i~ eicess of the following , 
limits .. These limits are based on ~he DDEC packages being 
installe=on 11 c: ~he lS ~=~l ~=~=~s. 

a. Winte= (Nov.-Feb.) seaso~al e~ission limitations: 

~- To~al ?articulate PM-IO 
Emission Point Tons {seas'on Tons/season 

'Haul Trucks 591.3 212.9 
Diesel Exhaust . ~. 0 4 

4.0
4 

Lime Unloading 0.2 0.1 
Support Vehicles­ 1.03 '. 2 37.1 
Molybdenum Drye~ 0.'1' 0.1 
Primary Crusher Ora Dump 2o~O 14.0 

TOTALS (inc~udes all sources) 1831.4 710.4 

b. Summer (Mar.-O=t.) seasonal emission limitations: 

To~al ?articu~ate PM-I0 
Erniss'ion?oint. Tons/season .Tons / seas'on 

Haul Trucks 2447.7 881.3 
Diesel Exhaust~ 22:::~·s4 .22.54 

Lime Unloading d:'. s··. 0.3 
Sup.port vehicles 428<~o.. ,'. 154.0 . 

-::5:0:~<'1~ .Molybaenum t)ry~r 0.1
 
Prima,~.Y·.·.q:ru~.~~.;Ore Dump.·.q:,··,·~, ~ ..:~.' C15'~JD:f'~( ~r:>· . 7.5i.6
 

4
These em'issions have been reduced· from the emission 

\--­
limitations in permit #1749-04 by 31.5% for the installction of the 
DDEC packages on 11 of the 15 haul trucks in addition to the 17% 
reducticn in emissions due to the installation of the injectors, 
intercoolers, etc. on'the haul trucks. 



,­

c. Winter (Nov.-Fe~.) daily amissio:: li.-::!.,=ations: 

Total Particulate PM-I0 
Emission Point lbs/dav lbs/dav 

Haul Trucks 9217.C 3532. 9~ 

Diesel :::xha'.ls:: 0:.2 
Lime Unloading 3.2 1.3 
support Vehicles 1712.3 615.9 
Mo14bdenum Dryer 0.1 0.1 
Primary cr;usher Ore Dump 463.5s 232.4' 

.... :--. . . 
TOTALS (includes 'all sources)' 30311.0 1111.0 

d. Compliance Determination 

i)	 Compliance with ann4al, s9as:nal, =~d daily 
emissions limits'shall be determined through 
calculat,ions, using annual, . saasona.l, and daily 
production information submitted by Montana . 
Resources and reoresentative emissLon rates (lbsjhr, 
gr/dscf, etc.) determined'during tha,requireds9urce 
tests ( for point sources) or emissLon factors (for 
fugitive sources)~ 

ii)	 Exc'eedances >0: ~ne orociuctic:-. 1.:;"-;",i-:,=.tions or 
imp,lementation of processchangss cr changes .-: a:'r 
polluti9n cont:rol, ecr",ipmem: ~r ':=~ =aciuras wnic~~. 

-increa~e theemiss.ion rates" deterJ;:;ined through the 
, applicable emission fa.;ctor i,' will constitute 

violations of the ,annual emission ~imits. 

u' .:"::J ":':.:"-';:":,,:,"},:,,,;,';' ~:.}:':J,,~ ..~··,:;.:r;;.;.;.~~,(.:!,;:~,r;.;'. ~.~..'''j~.;:;~.~~ ',:>';' . '._ 
.' ;::' ::"''' ("'A,P,),:,;::~1la,:Q~~h¥.l:,th.esa.P.P.ki9,,bj.~:~bisionfa~orsor ',?M-IO I: '.' :,'	 ... . i -::;. .; J:;i\-F;,up,oq!'J. q~§l ~-,,~,,!!,~~j;.n.q;!?:r analysLs, reassessment 

'"'' '. r' ' ~'.. ' :'. ::.~",app-,1."i,c:a,b~{!(~~~~:fj1,1i=torsoi:useof revised or 
.~ 

u,pdat:9demiss;i()nf:~ctors;·bythe de?artment or the ... 
E;E»A 'will berefleoted in.cha:'lces i:: the allowable' 
~m~s.sion ratiaa and :,compliance -C:'l:s:::minat ions but 
willno~ res~lt in c~ang9( in the ~roduction 
,limita~ions. 

5Fluctuai:ion occurred at the Primary Crusher Ore Dump during 
the ClofB stUdy year and the range has been reported by MR. The 
average during the winter months will remain at 463.5 lbs/day of 
total particulate, but-the maximum that may occur on any day is 
571.1 lbsjday of total particulate. 

6Fl~=tuation occurred at the pri~ary Crush:r Ore Dump during 
>" -:.ne CHB st'..ldy year and the range has been reported by MR. The 

( ) average during the winter months w~:l remain at 232.4 lbsjdayof 
_"--~,<.. ?M-IO, b~t the maximum that may occur on any dal' is ::::5.6 lbsjday 

of PM-IO.	 ' 
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iv)	 Changes in the appli=able em~5s~=~ fa=ta=s, PM-10 
fractions, or emissic~ ~a~es du= ~= =~~s~antive 

process 'changes or changes in a~='pollut{on control 
equipment or procedu==s ~ill be =sfl==ted in the 
compliance determina~ion. 

v)	 I~?le~~n~ation ~~ s~~s~a~~~~5 ;=:=ss~ =~anges ~_
 

changes in air pollu~ion c=n'~r~:' a=r~·:"~ma:1t or
 
procedur~s may require a~ ai~ ~~:lity permit
 
alteration prior to .i~plemen~at~=~ 0= construction
 
pursuant to ARM 16.8 Subchap-:er :: P=~it,
 

Construction and Opera:t.icn 0: A~= Cor:taminant·
 
Sourc"es.· . 

vi) Emission decreases fc= s?ec~=~c e~is=ion points 
which stem from subs~antive prc:ass changes or 
changes in air pollu~~on =~n~~c: =~~?m=~t or 
procedures may be dis~ribu~ed ~~=~g c~her emission 
points within the sou=ce in ord:= to increase the 
overall production if the process changes or the 
changes in air pollu~ion con't:ro1.. =quipment· or 
procedures a.re made enforceable -:'hrot:g'h inclusion as 
permit conditions. The production ra.tes and 
emission limitations =or the na::-.sd e!7I.ission points 
may not be increased,cnless any a~isaion 'inc~eases 
are offset by emission decreas'e5 t~ow other named 
sources. The amountc: o==5e~ ==~~i==d in each case 
'shall be' based onth~ relative ~7~ie~t ~nact of 
each :namedsource'bas8cl' on the' 3:ltte CM3/50urce 
apporti~nri1ent 'study~ 

l} ,MR' ~as instal-led" DDEC P~C~~;:5 9:t 1J. afthe lS 
";:haul':'·,tru,c-ks,~'a1t;"'tne' niirie:.r:,·:::<Th=;, install'ation of 
,l)DECp'ackaq~:s,~on·;thf3,ihauJ;.; :'t=ucks resulted in a. 
'43"> decr'ea.,s'~· j;h~dle's:el~eiKa:..:·=:t e..'"'Ji s:; ions oer 
truck'~t. "g'owever·, sinc=:::6n~yll 0: the 15 trucks 
have beerf retrofittec.'attb:'s tbe,. the 
department can c~lycr~4it ::/15· of 43~ or a 
3·1~.5\' decrease. 7he corres?onding i.ncrease in 
emission and oroduct~on levels a=e contained 'in 
section' II.B.~.a-c and Section !!.C.1-3 of . 
permit #1749-05. In additi=n to th~ production 
increases, in permit #1749-05, a con~ingency 

measure was also added to t~~s ~=~~t. In the 
event that ~he contingency,c;asu=e has to be 
implemented by 1-8., emission :..:10 ;rod.uction 
levels will 'reve~t to the o==-DD~C levels 
contained in Sec~ion II.3.9.a-c and Section 
II.C.4-6 of permit #1749-05. Also, MR plans to 
retrofit the remaining four (4)' haul trucks 
with the DDEC packages in tha next 18 months to 
2 years. This will result i~ an additional 
11.5\ (43\-31.S\} emission dacrease which could 
be used for produ=tic~ incrs~5es elsewhere in 
the facility. H_~ will need to a?:9l.::- for a 
permit alteration request in; pro=uc~ion 
increases when the r=maini~; fou~ (4) trucks 
have been retrof~~~e~ ~c ~~::~d~ ~h~ DDEC 
package. These :=oc~=tion ~~=r:~5es will not 
be included in the ccntinoe~:7 measure emission 
and production levels. 4 • 
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e. Emission Factors/PM-10~Fractions 

The allowable emission ra~es for each listed fugitivs 
emission' source were calculated using the following =~i5sion' 

factors and PM-10 fractions. 

E=~~ssion 

Emission Point Factor 

Bl~;~ing SO lb/blas": 
Waste Removal .01" lb/ton 50\ 
Ore Removal·,. -... '.01 Ib/ton 50% 
Haul T~cks "24.7 Ib/vmt 
Waste Dumping .01 lb/ton 50% 
Diesel Exhaust 17.7 lb/1000 gal lO?~ 

Drilling 1.5 lb/hole 
Wind Erosion Distu~bed ~~eas 33 •. 2 gjm2 /y= 
Wind Erosion Tailings Pond 1.3 ton/ac=ejyr 
Suooort Vehicles 1.4 lb/~T 

c~-arse ore"'Stock:f:file . O! lo"/t'cti 

c. Pr~duction Limitations 

.Mon~~na ~esources shall not exceed the. following: production limit~~ions. 

Thes.a limits· :-,re based on the DDEC packages' being ins·talled on 11 ~f· the 
15 ::'.;·..:1 -==c.:ks and before the contingency measure === Montana ~==:·';===S 
is ::?le:nez:ted. 

1. WL~ter (Nov.-Feb.) Seasonal Production Limitations
r--' 

..'( -: , ~•.... : 
:"~ . 

Haul Trucks (vmt) 503,386.3 
DiesalExhaust (gallons of. diesel) 1 i 004 i 587 '. a 
Lime U·n'loadi.ng (tons' of lime.) 27 ,,138'.5 
Support. Vehie-les (vmt) 353 ;:331. 4 
'Molybdenum'Dryer (tons of molybdenum) 9,795.9 
Primary '~rusher Ore' D~mp (tons. of ore)' 8,142,458.3 

2. Sl:.~er (Mar~-Oct·.)·Season'al production Limitations·'· 

Emis·sion Point·,:' Maximum Seasona:' 
(?rorluct ion' 'Urti'ts) Pr:>c.uction Rat= 

. :::"J1 Trucks (vmt) :",420,560.0, 
Diesel. Exhaust .(gallons of diesel) 5 , 7.02 , 838. 5 
·LL-ne Unloading (tons of lime) , 123,898.5 
Support Vehicles (vmt) 1, 466 , 666 •.0 
Molybdenum Dryer (tons of molybdenum) 61,875.6 
Primary Crusher Ore Dump (tons of ore)' 34,759,820.9 

1749-05 8 



_. ~in~er (Nov.-Feb.) Daily Production Limitations 

~i.ssion Point Maximum Daily 
:?:-oduction Units) Production Rate 

::'a'~:' ':'=uc:.;:s (vmt) 41~6.3 
-"'-1' ­

:~==;:. ~x~aust (gallons c: diese1) ':'.,J J,. I 

~ime Unloading (tons of lime) 231.2 
5uppo=t Vehicles (vmt) 2944.4 
~olybdenu:::l""'Dryer (tons of molybdenum) 81. 6 
?=i.."ary C=usher Ore._Dt!.mp (tons of orEf) 68391. 6

7 

In the event that a contingency measure must be implemented, Montana 
Resou==es shall not exceed the following production limitations. These 
l~i~= a=e based on the DDEC packages .being installed on 11 of the :5 
ha~l ~=".J::~:s. 

~. ;':ir,~er (Nov. -Feb.) Seasonal Production Limitations 

:::::lission ?oint Maximum Seasonal 
I?roduction Units) Production Rate 

~a~l T=ucks (vmt) 318,950.0 
:::: iesel Exhaust (gallons of diesel) 871,281. 7 
:ime Unloading (tons of lime) 27,738.5 
S'.1pport Vehicles (vmt) . 353,331.4 
~olyc=en~~ Dryer (tons of molybdenum) 9,795.9 
?rima=y Crusher Ore Dump (tons of ore) ·6;218,929.1 

5. Swr.me!:" (Mar. -Oct.) Seasonal Production Limitations 

. ':::mtu±oq:~?o'int' ~7·.•.. ::7~~1Ji.!:'1i.!C~~~~.~:fp.aJ."7'-~. 
IProdtlcti.on Unit's) . Production Rate 

:iau1 Trucks ( vmt) 1,320,299.7 
Jiesel E~haust (gallons of ~iesei) 4,941,801.1 
:~e Unloading (tons of lime) .123,898.5 
5~;:;:::;=t \-ehicles (vmt) 1,466,666.0 
~olyb~enu-~ Dryer (tons of molybdenum) 61,875.6 
?rL~a=y ~=usher Ore ~ump (tons of ore) 33,576,892.4 

5. ~':ir.ter(Nov.-Feb.) Daily. Production Limitations 

:::rnission Point Maximum Daily 
IProduct;on Units) Production Rate 

~a'..:l ?rucks (vmt) 2657.9 
Diesel Exhaust (gallons of diesel) 7260.7 
~ir.,e Unloading (tons of lime) 231.2 
Support Vehicles {vmt} 2944.4 
~olybdenum Dryer (tons of molybdenum) 81. 6 
?rimary C!:"usher Ore Dump (tons of ore) 51824.4

8 

7Fluc~uation occurred at the Primary Crusher Ore Dump du~ins 
the cr1B s'tudy year and the range has been reported by MR. :Ih~ 

c..'lerage production during the winter months will remain at 68,391.. S 
tons of ore, but the maximum that may occur on any day is 83,7~7.2 

-:"ons'of :::~:. 

, • 
~Fluc~uation occurred at the Primary Crusher Ore Dump du~ing 

the Ci~; s'tudy year and the range has been r.eported by MR. The 
average production during the winter months wiil remain at 51,824.4 



~_._."-_.__. . __.	 . --------~----_.----.,----__..-._._-_._'P_----------'-, . .

.	 Montana Resources s,hall' s~'pply the Depa~tment of Health and 
Environmental Sciences' 1-.ir Quality 3ureau (AQB) with an annual, 
seasonal, 'and daily particulate emissi~n inventory for all' the liste: 
emission p6ints. ,The emission i~ven~=~ies sh~llinclude the fo~lo~~~; 
pr=~~=tio~ ~a~a (c~ a~~ua:, asa5=~a:, ~~~ ~aily bases)~. a lis~~~; =~ ~:: 
emission fa:to=s .~sed, all calcu~a~ic~s' and other related informa~i=~ 

wHich may be requested. :he annual ~~tormation ~ust be submitted t~ ~h= 
AQ3 by March l,o~ ~he ~611owiriq calendar year. 

, .....:-
Tlfe daily e.~ission, in",~ntQ.ry need only be. supplied for t;.he rti9nths 0: 
November through February." "'!his information,' along with the seasonal. 
inyentory, must ·be submitted to the AQ3 by April lS of the foJ:lowin; " y:e.ar. " -	 . ' 

1.	 Tons cf 0-0 =emove~; 

2~	 Tons of waste, including all n~~-or~ material removed; 

3.	 Haul truck vehicle' miles trav.eted (.this: must 'include all 
supportin9-·into~ationsuch as-length of'hau,l, numbe~ of 
~rucks, weight,c.: trucks, etc.); -, ­

4.	 Support vehicle miles traveled (this must include all 
suppor:ting information such as len9t~ ot. haul, number 0: 
trc:ks, weight of tru=ks, etc.); 

5.	 Nurr~er of holes drilled; 

6.	 Number of blasts; 
r' 

7. 

8. 

9. 

10.	 Tons of feed to concentr.ator(' 

11.	 Current acreage of distur·b~4'~~ea.i 

i2.	 Currer:t exposed~:" ~~~~:~'9~~'~~f~ins,~ pqIl:-dj' 
.. ., -.. ; ~ .;.'. ~~ .. ~ '. .". ;.: :- : 

13,.	 Gal.lons of diesel -cQnsum~d; 
~~ ',' ~ I • ._.:'. : • 'J ~: :: • (.> ~ ,.~. ;. ,.~ :.. ~ ~::'~ '. . ~.	 ~. .. 

14.	 Tons of lime unloadec; 

15.	 Tons through molybdenum dryer; 

16'.	 Ma9 of all haul roads and access roads; 

17.	 'Type of ~hemical dust suppressant used; 

18.	 DescrL?tion of chemical dust suppressant application 
procedure including application rate, application freque~=?, 
dilution rate, and scarification; 

; \)
\ ~ .• tons of ore, but the maxil'JuIn that may occur on any day is 63,'=60 

¥--~ tons of ore. 

:0 



19.	 Ch:=~cal d~3t suppressant application log (dat~sT areas, ~~~ 
~o~~~.s of chemical dust suppressant application); 

20.	 A lis,,= of equipment dedicated, either full-time 0:- pa~t;... 

time, to fugitive dust control of haul roads, access roa::':, 
O~ ~==k ar:as (number of water trucks, wate~ cap:=ity, 
~~~~;~ :: ~=ad~==); a~d 

21.	 Wate= t=~ck operation log (water truck ope~ating hOU~5, 

dat~~1 are:s, and amounts of .water applied) .. 

Mon-:a.na Resou~ces shal:' conduct anIDient air monitoring as desc=ibed . ­
Atta=hment 1. 

F.	 Visible 2ci5s~ons Monitoring 

1.	 Mon~~na ~esources shall conduct monthly visible emission: 
obse=va~io~s from November through February at each at t~= 

foll~wi~g :isted sources to determine compliance with th= 
applicable visible' emission standards for at least one Y=~= 

afte= the ~ssuance of this permit. 

a. D=illi~g . 
b. 31a:1:iZ:=3" 

·f':a=~=	 ?=moval. 
d. 0::: Removal 
e. :::ul Reads
 
I:. Waste Dumping
 
g. Lime Unl.oading 
h. 
i. ~~t6~'gg~:~~~ Qren~mp 

: C~a=s~., 0F~',. C;onyey,ing, " :t Coarse Ore'Stockpile'
 
1. #1 Sec. Crusher'
 
m. #2 Sec. 'Crusher"
 
n. #3 Sec. Crusher
 
o. :ina O=e Storage Trans.
 
p. :in: O=e Bin, Feeders
 
q. Molybdenum,Drye~
 
r. Wind Erosion Disturbed 'Areas
 
s. Wind Erosion Tailings Pond .
 

2.	 'Opacity shall be determined according to EPA's Method 9 (~O 
CF~ ?art 60, Appendix A). 

3.	 Visi~le em~ssions shall be read for ten minutes a~ each 
lis~ed sou=ce, once a ~onth during the months of Novembe= 
~hrough February, while the source is operatirig. 

4.	 The visible emissions observations shall be made by 
ce=~ifi=d visible emissions obser~ers• . 

s.	 "The opa.city reported shall be the highest s ix-minute ave~;.ge 

occ~=ring during the ten~minute visible emissions . . 
oos==va-:~O:1. 

6.	 The 7i5ibl~ emissions observations shall b~ recorded C~ 

visi~l: em~ssion5 field documentation forms approved =y ~~~ . . 
ae;:'~-:':7'.=nt: • 

11 



, ­

i.	 A summary of the visible emissions observations shall ::: 
submitted to the department by April 15 of the followin; 
calendar year. 

B.	 Annually the visible emissions observations data wi~l be 
reviewed by the de:~rtrnent and the department will :ete~.~~e 
if conti~~e~ == a:~~tional visible emissions ~o~~td=~~; __ 
warranted. The de?artment may require continued or 
additional visible emissions monitoring. . 

......,­
G.	 E~ission Testing
 

...... ~ ..
 

1.	 Montana 'Resources' shall perform compliance source tests en 
the primary crusne:, the .secondary crushers, the coarse =re 
conveying system, the fine ore bins, and the molybdenum 
dryer within four years after issuance of permit #1749-C4 
and at least c~=e avery four years thereafter. 

2.	 All source tests shall be performed at over 90\ of the 
maximum rated capa::ity of the affected facility or sour:e. 

3.	 All source tests shall include determination of total mass 
particulate and PH-lOa The source tests shall be conduc~:d 
.in accordance with the applicable test methods listed in 40 
CFR Part' 60, Appendix A (Total Parti~ulate)" and 40 CFR ?a=-= 
51, AppendixM, Methods 201 and 201A'(PM-10) and the Monta:>=. 
Compliance Source 'rest Protocol." 

4.	 The depa~tment may reqUire additional emissions testing ;er 
ARM 16.8.704. . 

H.	 . Montana' Resources shall comply.with all other applicable state, 
federal and' local laws and regulations. 

S=:CTION !I!:' General 

;l_.	 !:'lspection - The recipient shall allow the department's rsprese:: ­
tatives access to the so~rce at all reasonable times for the 
p~rpose of making inspecti9ns, surveys, c~llecting sa~mples, 

obtaining data, auditi~g any monitoring equipment (CEHS,. CEffi~S) or 
observing any monitoring or testing, and otherwise conducting all 
necessary functions related to this permit~ 

3.	 Waiver- The permit and all the terms, conditions, and matters 
atated herein shall be deemed' accepted if the recipien~ fails to 
a?peal as.indicated belo~. 

C.	 C=rn9liance with Statutes and Regulations - Specific listing of 
reouirements, limitations, and conditions contained herein does 
root relieve ~he applicant from compliance with all applicable 
statutes and administrative regulations including amendments 
thereto, nor waive the right of the department to require 
comoliance with all aoolicable statutes and administrative 
regUlations, including-amendments thereto. 

D.	 ~nforcement - Violations of limitations, conditions and 
re~irements containsd herein may constitute grounds for perrni~ 

revocation, penalties or other enforcement as specified in Se~~~on 

7=-2-401 et se?, MC~. 
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E.	 Appeals - Any person 0= ?a=sons ~ho are jointly or severally 
adversely affected by ~~= ==pa=-~ent's decision may request, 
within fifteen (15) da~5 a=~== t~a department renders its 
decision, upon affidav~~, :=t~~~; ~orth the grounds therefore, a' 
hearing before· the Boa==. A h:a=.:"ng shall be held under the 
provisions of the Mon~~~: ~~~i~is~=ative Procedures Act. Th: 
=a~artmen~'s de=isic~ :~ ~~= ~=~:~=ation £$ ~~~ final U~:=5: 

fifteen (15) days have ela~sed-in= there is no request for .a 
hearing under this sec~io~.·Th= filing of a request for a hea=ing 
postpone~the effectiv~ ca~= of ~he department's decision un~il 

the conclusion of the h:a=ing and issuance of a final decisic~ by 
the Board. 

F.	 Application Data - Inf=::u-,a-=icn st:bmitted on behalf of an ai~ 

quality permit applica~~o~ is hs==by incorporated as a condi~ion 

of that permit including c=~;nc=ment and completion dates 0: 
construction. 

G.	 Permit Inspection - "As ==~~i~=d ~v ARM 16.8.1115 Inspection of 
Permit,· a copy of the a:"= ::-..lali-=":..t oermit shall be made availa.ble 
for inspection by depa=~~e~~ pa=~o~nel at the location of the 
permitted source. 

H. Permit Fees - Pursuant. Sect.ic:l 75-2-211, MCA,as amended by the_twI 

1~91 Legislature, the =on~inuing validity "of ~his ~~rmit is 
con~itional upon the ~a.::-r::=:-.~ by the permittee of an· annu'al 
oDeration fee, as re~~:=== ~v ~~= Section and rules adooted 
thereunder by the Boa~= 0: 3~al~~ and Environmental Sci~nces. 
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A~_:achinent 1 

AMBIENT AI~ MONITORING ?~~~
 

MONTr~A RESOU~CSS
 

Pe::1l:it #1749-04('\ 
, ) 
'~ 

This ambient air monitoring plan was requi=== ~y air quality permit 
#17~9-0'; whid".ap?~ies _:0 Me:-:::.::a :Res~:;==:=', :::':":-.in; o?==a-:i:ln in 3:.:-:-::, 
Montana. This monitoring plan may be moc.:..:.:..::: ~y the depar~ment. ~ll 

requirements of this plan are considered con=:"ti~ns of, the permit. 

2.	 Montana Resource!t""shall install, operate and :na.intain fouJ: air 
monitoring sites in the¥ici~~ty of the mi~ an:: facilities. The exact 
locations of the monitoring'osit'es must be. ap:ro",ed by the department all,:: 
meet all the siting requirements contained i~ the Montana Quality 
Assuraace Manual including 'revisions, the !?~ Q~ality Assurance Mariual 
including revisions, arid Parts 53 and 58 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations, or any other re~..:irements spsc:"::"=:: by the clepartmen~." 

3.	 Montana Resources shall continue existing air m::mitoring after the' 
issuance of this permit for,a~ least one year. At that time the air 
monitoring data ,will be revie·".edby the departmsnt and the department: 
will determine if continued m~nitorinq or additional monitoring is 
warranted. The department may require cO'ntinued 'air monitoring to tra::~: 
long-term impacts of emissions from the raciHtyor requi.r:e addition~l 

ambient air monitoring or analyses if ariy c::=.nges take place in regard 
to ,type and/or quantity of emissions or' the area of impact from the 
emiasions. 

4.	 Montana Resources shall monitor the followin;,parameters at the sites 
and frequencies described below: 

'~" t." 

.~cation ,	 Parame.ter Freauency 
'. .. ~';. ~ .' 

UTM Zone #12 Site:.:4l p~'",~OI~:,:~U/'PP;2 '". Ev~ryt:hirddat~;':: 
E383220, Alpine' 'PH-1;O Collocatsd , November through 
N5095415, February 
Ele',. 5575 ft., Every si:<thday 
1699 m March through 

Octo-ber 

UTMZone #12 Site #42 '" PM-l()~ Cu, Pb Everythlrd day 
E385333, Hil1:cr:est November through' 
NS094121, February , 
Elev.5659 ft., . Every sixth day 1' 

1725 m March through October 

1PM-IO = particulate matter less than 10 microns. 

2The requirement for a collocated PI'!-llJ sampler may be waived 
if the monitor operator operates a collc::ated PM-IO sampler at 
another site. 



-..' 

- :lcation	 _?ar:....~eter :reallencv .------.') 

UTM Zone #12 Site #4:3 PM-10, Cu, Ph ~ve=y t.hird day	 ~/ 

:::381640, Belmont	 Novembe: through 
?~5098380,	 ?ebruary 
:::lev. S67~ :t., ::'!.~==y s ix-=:: cia::· 
:719 m ~.~:= =:" ~hrou~h 

October 

Guard Wine Speed, Wind Con-=inuous 
Shack- Dire=tion,' Sigma 

,~.T~e-:a, Temperature 

Data recovery for all paramete:.-s shall" be at least ao iJe~cent· corr~':)uted 

on a quarterly and annual basis. The deoartment may =aquire continued 
moni~=ring it this condition is not met. 

Any arnbient air mo~itoring cha::ges proposed .c.: ~.~:::-=~::=. ?..eSQurces r::~st be 
appro~ed in writin~ by the depa=~rnent. 

Montana Resources shall utilize air monitoring and ,quality assurance 
procedure$ which are equal to 0= exceed the requirs~ents described in 
the	 Montana Quality Assurance Manual including revisions, the EPA 
Quality Assurance ~anual including revisions, 40 CF~ Par~s S3 and 58 of 
the Code of Federal Regulations, and any other requ"irements specified by 
the department. 

Montana Resources shall submit quarterly data repo=-=s within 45 days 
after	 th~ e~d of the calendar .~~arter and an annual data report wit~in 

90 days after the end of the calendar year. The annual report may be 
substituted for the fourth quarterly report if all information in' 8. 
below	 is included in the report. 

I • 

8.	 The quarterly--"'report shall consist. of a:., narrative ·data surnmary:-·and a 
data submittal cfa-ll"data points t~AIRS' format. This data':maybe , 
submitted' in.ASCII files on 3~" or 5~~ high or low density floppy disks" 
in I3M-compatible format, or O~ AIRS qata entry for~s. T~e narrative 
data summary shall include: 

a.	 A topographic map of appropri~te scale with UTM cO==dinates and a
 
true north arro~ showing the air monitoring site locations in
 
relation to the mine, crus:::rs and concentrator, and -the: g-eneral
 
area;
 

b.	 A hard copy of the indi..,id~:l data points; 

c.	 The-quarterly and monthly ffi=ans for PM-IQ and wind speed; 

d.	 The first and 5e~ond highes~ 24-hour concentrations for PM-1Q and
 
metals;"
 

e.	 The quarterly ~nd monthly wind roses; 

f.	 A summary of 'the data colle=tion ~fficiency; 

g.	 A summary of the' reasons fc= missing data; 

h.	 F.- precis :"on ar:= =.ccuracj (:·..:-==-t) surrJnary i 

i.	 A summary of any 2mbient a~= standard exceedancssi and 

j.	 CalibratL6~ information. 
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9. The annual data repor~ shall con5~s~ of a narrative data summa=y


/'-\ containing:
 

) a.	 A topographic map of approp=ia~e scale with UTM coo=dinates and a 
true north arrow 5~owing ~he ai= monitoring site locations in 
relation to' the ::.~ne, crus;-,;::" and c:mcentrato::", anc the gene::-:.l 

b.	 A pollution trend analysis; 

c.	 The annual "ttIQans for PM-10 a...~:i wind speed; 

d."	 The first and seco'nd- htgh~st 24-hour ~oncentrations for PM-10 and 
metals; 

,.•i. 

e.	 The annual wind rose; 

f.	 An annual summary of data =::::":':=~ion efficiency; 

g.	 An annual summary of prec:.s:.c:-. and accuracy (audit) data; 

h.	 An annual summary of any ~~:..=:.~ standard exceedanc~s; and 

i.	 Reccrrmendations fer future w~~~toring. 

10.	 The department may audit, ,or may ::'squire Montana Resources to contract 
with an indepe~=e~t :i~ to a~=i~, the air mo~it=::"i~; ~=tworx, the 
l~boratory performing associa.te:: a::alyses, and any data. handling 
procedures, at unspecified times. 9n. the !;>asis of. the ":!.udits and 
su!;>sequent reports ,thedepaJ;'tmant mi!l.Y r~co~end 'or, require'changesin 
tHe air moni'toring 'network and, ~ssociatedactivitc"ies in order to 'imorove

~,',"""","	 jprecision, ad::uracy an4d~ta co:n?~etet1~s~. '	 ,. ­
~ . • ':'::.:: _.: .~ ;~ ..~', ~;.. ,~_,.'..' .... ,.. j.- .J,_,'<.. " '.' .~~ :;'" .... "

i 
..... .~. ":~ .~" ;":';: . ~''-

jJ..
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Permit Alteration Analysis
 
Montana Resources
 

Application #1749-05
 

In-=~oduction 

Hon~ana Resources currently operates an open pit cop?a= :~d mo~yoae~~~ 

mine, crushing and milling operation in Butte, Montana, u~der air 
qua.lity permit #1749-04. The original permit,. #1749 .....as iss':led to ;'_":\C: 
on Aoril 1, 1983 as a result of the Butte Total Susna~~=d ?articula~e 

(TS?) State Impletf1entation Plan (SIP). ­
"_ --. t 

On July 1, 1987·, the Envirdnme"ntal Prote.ction Agency p=~~~lgated ne~~ 
~~ient air quality standards for part~culate matter wi~h an aerodyn~~= 

di~~~er of 10 microns or less (PM-10). The annu11 ?~-:O ~tandard ~5 _~ 

J.Lg 1m and the 24-hour PM-10 standard. is 150 J.l.g1m. ':::=== sta.ndarc: 
were in turn adopted by the Montana Board of Health a~~ ~~vironment~~ 

Sci.ences on April 29, 1988.' On August 7, 1987, EPA dSEigi'.l.a.ta::' Butte :;.~ 

a ?M-IO Group I area due to numerous violations of the ?~-10 ·24-hou~ 

~ient standards. The 1990 amendments' to the Federal,Cl=~n Air Ac~ 
designated the Butte Group I area as a PM-IO nonattai~~=nt area in 
NOvember 1990. As a result of" 'i;.hese designations, tha: =-e~artment v.~:.: 

required to develop a PM-10 emission control program as ?~rt of the 
State Implementation Plan.to bring the Butte area in;= ==~?liance w~t~ 

th~ PM-IO standard and demonstrate maintenance of th~~ ;~~~dard. 

In order to identify the major PM-lO emission sources ~~~he area, ~~e 

department. conducted a' chemtcal mass. balance study (C:"..E),~ Si~=e the 
exceedance days were experierteed dur~ng the winter when'3~tte .~as the 
worst air quality, the cMBresu~~sfor the days that exceeded the 
National Ambient AirQual~ty Stand~ps (NAAQS) were us:d ~or.the· 
demonstration of emission contribu·tlons· for the winter 'Oeriod. Mon-:ar:a 
Resources' emissions·comprised 19.5%. of "the total cont=lbc:tion ·seen- c:-. 
the days that exceeded the ~AAQS. The.CMB study peric= ~a5 from 
Se:;?tember 25, 1987 through.l~arch:25, 1988. Therefore, Sapt.ember and· 
October data were used to detarrni~e non-wintertime con~=it~tions. 

Montana Resources" emissions were 18% of the total fo= ~ha~ p;~iod. 

Over the entire study period, Montana Resources' emis=~~ns c~~?rised 

21.3% of the total. Complete results of the eMS study anc the 
co~oliance and maintenance demonstration a·re contained in the 3utte ?~~-
10 SIP. . 

Since the sources have been identified, con~rol plans are being 
developed for each source {wood stove control programs, sanding matsr':"a.l 
specifications and street 'sweeping programs, etc.),i~=luc.ing the 
i~~~strial sources (Montana Resources and Rhone-?oule~=).. 

The EPA has determined that the demonstration of com'Ol.i:.n.c~ must be 1.1='_= 

using allowable emissions and any allowable emission-1L~its must be 
federally enforceable. Since Montana Resources' actu~: scissions duri~a 

the PM-10/eMS study period (3-87 through 2-88) were sU=3t~~tially lowe=~ 
than their allowable emissions, based on oermit #1749A, Mcntana 
Resources' permit had to be modified to r~duce their allo~able 
emissions. This modification, permit #1749-04,. reduc::= Montana 
Resources' allowable daily winter (NoveJllber through ::=='..la=y·) emissio!"'_: 
to 90\ of their actual daily emissions during the 19a7-~9~3 C~3 stu~y 

~;=iod. The e~issions identified during the CMB stuey ~~=~ from th~ 

ha~l. trucks, diesel exhaust, lime unloading, support v=~icle5, 

mo~ybdenum dryer, and primary crusher ore dump. An a7~=age daily 
wi~tertime limit for oroduction has been set for each == ~~esa sources. 
Due to the production-schedule at Montana Resources C~:~~~ th~ study 

,..--- "") 

~ 
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pe~io~, the primary ore crusher has been given an· average daily 
win~e=time l~it for production and a ceiling production limit. =his 
was :::ne since the crushing of ore runs on the same schedule cu==e::':l~o 

as was presen-: during the study period. This schedule· includes 
sche=~led do~~time each week for the primary crusher and scheduled 
CO~7.~~a each week for the secondary crushers. The variation c~r~nq ':~e 

S";''':::::" :;:e=:'od ranged from 29,22: to~s of ore crushed '::: ::::,~;~. '::-.:"5 
=a~:e is reflected in the study period and is, therefore, allc~~d for· 
:uture ':lroduction. Montana Resources' annual allowable tota.l 
par-:i=;:.:.iate e::tissions are reduced to approximately 37\ of Mon':!.,.a 
~es:~~cas' current annual allowable total particulate emissions. ?a~i-; 
#17';:04 also established PM-10 emission limitations for the first t~= 
as ~ell as a ~9~sonablYAva"ilable Control"Measure (RACH)/Reasc:'lably 
Avai~a=le Control Technology (RACT) analysis. 'This permit required tte" 
use := chemical dust suppression· on the haul roads and contains a.nnual 
poi~-;-s?ecific Production and emission limits, and seasonal and daily 
s~:.:.=::~~:"::a ~=oduction and emission limits. The in~tial a~alvsi5, 
::o[>.;::s-;e= by-department staff as part of the SIP development· process, 
inci:::.tes thai: the modification (permit #1749-04), in conjunction wit~ 

the :::,,:,::-::1 p!.ans being developed =0= the other identified sources, 
cie:c::::s-:rates compliance with the daily and annual PM-10 standaras in ':;;e 
3u':':s ?~-10 ~onattainment area by the" year 1993. Complete details are 
=on~~ined in t~e Butte PM-10 SIP. 

~=::":a;:.',s a i·:':: quality rul$s,· ,ARM 1~·. 8 .1113. (a.) MODIFI·CA~ION OF P:::::t."!!T 
all:o";!l ;;he de:?a~ment to. modify a source 's permit :due.to changes· in 
a:;::;:::'~="::le rules ,o~ standards adopted by the Boardoi Health a:-.:: . . 
!:l7:"=~:"_":e::~,a!. . S!=~enc;es. Permit #1749A was', issued to A.~CO ci'.1ri::q the 
3uttel"TS? SIPdevel0P.llent,p;:ocess and.lateJ;' transferred to Mont~na 

?es=~~ces. , . Permit #17.49:-04 reflects the "adoptionoftha, new: a.'libient 
?M-!Ij,.,s-tandar:l. by the Montana Board of Health and Environmentil'", f 
Scien~es. This permit may be further modified if the currently proposed 
cont:-ol plan ·for all point and area sources fails. toachiEi"e:'comp1:i"anc'e-:" Iwith thg ambient PM-10 standards. .. . . 

;."::'.~·:.:-,'~·~.t,t~~:\ 'J,~'.:':- .•~'..-. " ,r-,:.:::: r: i: . .':,_". .;;:~•. ~j-:.~:"'i""":""~",' ~:: "\';,'::' " . 

On O::tober. ]4ii:' 19~.lo,."anl1',as pal::t .:of::the Butte "PM-10' .STIli' t'he dgpa:-tmei:t: 
iss~e:i a Noti.ficati;onof ·Permit'Hodificat'ionfor the:aiJ:' dUalitV"erm:"t 
hal:: =:' !Q..'OnQctQbei'2a; 19S1-/a Petition,'for nearing 6n th~i;sr::-":"-: 
moc:"::i:::ation·..;as filed by fiR with the Board of Health and Envircnr.,ental 
Sci~:-.=es. :. Af~l!r 'the fil-ing of· the .petition, the par1l:i.esmet,ori·'several 
occasio~san,d:;~ng'ag~d in" extensive sett'lement discus:s:ionsconcern·i.ilg the 
ter:::s of _~_ mp,c:lif;ied .permit.. The department:::: and':JijR, sul:!seqtlently cagreec 
to ':he terms of a modified aii: quality permit. for l.fR's·:operation$. ·;The 
depa.:':oent and MR filed a stipulation for Issuance of Final Pe:-ri\it ',:lith 
the 30ard, wh icl1 ,i,..nclqdeg. j:l·proposed· mod·if ied:· permit~: .: Paragrapns ... 7~a 

and Sof. t}l,e, . st.i;pu1it,t.s,.Oll liescribed the parties,'understanding cfth'a 
inter~retation,and application of·· Part B, Section 6;e, ·vi of the 
mc~i::ied ;ermit. On liarch 20, 1992, the Board accepted the st:'~ula~ic~ 
and issued a final Order directing the department to issue the propos=~ 
moc:"::ied permit to MR. Thereiore, permit #1749-04 was issued on this 
data_ 

On l;o'lember 15, 1993, MR applied for permit. alteratipn #1749-05 to aE-:;'.. 
for producticn increases in their diesel consumption, vehicle miles 
tra.slled by the haul ~rucks, and ore hauled to the primary cr~sher 
d~~. This i~crease is allowed because MR installed DDE~ pa.ckages on 11 
of ~hs 15 ha~~ trucks at the mine. The installation of DDEC cackaaes ~n 
~h= ~a~! t=uc~s results in a 43% decrease in diesel exhaust s;:'ssi;ns 
per ':.::-O.l-::;':. F-owever, since only 11 of the lS trucks have been 
=e~=~:itte~ a~ his time, the. department can only credit 11/15 of 43\ cr 
"a 3:.S~ s=~ss~on decrease. 



In addition to allowing the production increases in permit #1749-05, a 
contingency measure was als~ added to this permit. The Federal Clean 
Air Act Amendments of 1990 =equire the im?l~~entation of. a contingency 

. measure within 60 days of notification from ~he Environmental Protection 
Agency that the area has exceeded the ~a=ior.al Ambient Air Quality 
Standards after the date of December 31, 1994. The contingency measure 
mcs~	 =:d~=~ ambie~~ ?~-lO ~.iss~=~s ~~ S~::~:~=~~ ~mounta to d=rn~n5~=~~= 

comp:~an=e as determined in ~he 3ucte,S~:ver 50w ?M-10 State. 
Implementation Plan from so~rces that are n=~ currently controlled an~ 

accounced for in the 3utte Silver Bow PY.-10 State Implementation Plan. 

Since it has been d;termins~ through source apportionment stud~es that 
the ~ facility is one of t~e. largest con=r~uting sources of 
uncon~rolled ambient PH-10 emfssions in the 3utte Silver Bow PM-10 
nonat=ainment area,' a cont; ngency measure for MR is necessary to brin; 
the area b.ack into. attainme:1t with the !;ati=~al Ambient Air Quality 
Stancards in the event that these standards are exceeded. The 
contingency measure ~o be L7:plemented by ~~ i~ case of an exceedance' 
would be to decrease emission and production levels to the pre-DD~C 

limitations contained in Section II.B.9.a-c and Section II.C.4-6· of 
permit #1749-05. 

Also, MR plans to retrofit ~he remaining fo~= (4) haul trucks with th~ 

DDEC packages in the next 13 months to 2 years.' This will result in an 
additional 11.5% (43%-31.5%) emission de=rease which could be used for 
production increases elsewhere in the facility. MR will need to apply 
for a permit alteration re~~esting produ=tic~ increases when the 
remaining four (4) trucks r.avebeen retrofit~=d to include the DDEC 
package. These production ~ncreases will net be included in the 
contin,gency measure production levels . ?err::it #1749-05 will replace 
permit #1749-04. 

"II.	 Process Description 

Mining at Montana Resources is done via con~:ntional open pit methods 
utilizing, blast hole d;rill's , loaders, 'shovels; trucks'; ,dozer's and' " 
typical haul road maintanar:::e -equipment., 1I.llore is 'hauled to the 
primary crusher and then cC:1veyed to the ccar5e ore stockpile .. 

Drilling is accomplished using rotary blast hole drills. The drills are 
crawler or rubber tire mouI".":.ed and -self-contained. Blasting utilizes 
bulk ANFO and non-electric ;lrimers and delays. Wet holes are loaded' 
with a package ANFO or waterproof slurry. 

Blast holes are filled with sufficient ~~FO to ensure adequate 
fragmentation. The mining contractor is instructed not to overfill 
holes and to clean up spillage prior to blasting. Spillage is placed i~ 
holes prior to stemming to ensure detona~io~. Cuttings from" each blast 
hole are collected and assayed for delineati::n of ore and waste. 

Loading of ore and waste is performed by fro~t-end loaders'or shovels. 
Hauling ore and waste will be by 170-tontrucks. Ore is transported to 
the crushing plant with waste taken to the dump sites. 

I!I.	 Applicable Rules and Regul~i6ns 

A.	 ~JU1 16.8, Subchaote~ 8, Ambient Air Quality, including but not 
limited to: ­

1.	 ARM 16.8.207 Ambient ~~= Honitori~= and A~1 16.8.809 Methccs 
and Data. These sections recuire ~ontana Resources to 
perform all ~oni~oring required as a condition of the permi~ 
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in accordance with the Montana Quality Assurance Manual and 

()	 the U~S. Environmental Protection Agency (E?~) Quality 
Assurance	 Manual. Spe::'fil: ambient monitoring requiremem:s 
are contained in Attachment 1 of the permit. 

2.	 ARM 16.8.821 Ambient Standards for PM-10. Mc::tana Resour::=: 

quality standards. The Butte PH-10 SIP modeling and analys:'s 
indicates	 that'restriction of Montana Resources to the 
emission limitations contained in this permit, along with 
cont~al measures applied to 6ther sources, will bring Butte 

.,.~~	 into compliqnce with the PH-10 standards (see 3utte PH-10 S:? 
for details). "."'" . I. 

B:"	 ARM 16.8, Subchapter 9, Prevention of Significant Deterioration c: 
Air Quality (PSD), including but not limited to: 

AF~ 16.8.921 Definitions. Montana ~esources is not defined as ~ 
"major stationary source" because it is not a listed, source, and 
does	 not have the potential to emit more than 250 tons of any 
pollutant (discounting fuqitive~qu$t).. ' 

C.	 AR."i 16. a, Subchapter 11 Pert,it, Construction and Operation of A;­
Contaminant Sources, including but not limited to: 

L ARM 16.8.1102 When ?ermit Required. This section requires a
 
-.::- source to cbtainan air quality permit if t1':ei construct,
 

- .,~:.. altar, or	 \.:se an air co~tarninant source. 

2.'	 ARM 16.8.1104 EX-l-sting Sources and Stacks, Permit Application 
Requirem~nts. This' sect.ion requires thatari' iapplieation ,for 
an air qU,al.itYP~rtI1it.,besUbmitted;£or~anexis1t'ijl9' souri:, ':=­
·li;'·t'~ck.MR hassubmittedthe.i.r;applJ;ca:ttQ:it.·,for!,a:n!~air:~quality 
permit as requi~ed. 

~~~ -": _. . ~ -:>~	 .- .~.~ ,:," . .~--!;~.;~<.~'.i:"..i. ~."~:'" ....' '.- ~~;,."" . . -_.,- .... 
3.	 ARM 16.8.1107 Publiclleview of Permit Applications. This 

section. requires.that!'....~ notifythe,::public'of· ,.it~liI;appri:eatioh' 

for permit. MR ha.s suo:uitted proof of compliance with the 
public noticerequirem~nts. ' 

'. . . I	 . 

4.	 ARM 16.8.1109 Conditions for Issuance of Permit.. This 
section requires that ~_~ demonstrate compliance with " 

. applicable r'.1~es. and sta~liard~ 'before:a permit'can be ·i'ssl.:e~.' 
HR has demonstr"ated cOIl::?liance with app1l.ca!::ilerules and 
standards as required ,for permit' issuance.. ' ,'. c.· 

5.	 ARM 16.8.1115 Inspectio" of Permit . This reauires 'that air 
quality permits shall be made available for inspection by ~~e 
department at the location of the source. 

6.	 ARM 16.8.1117 compli'ance with Other Statutes a.nd Rules. This 
requires the permit holder to comply with all other 
applicable Federal and Montana statutes, rules and standards. 

7.	 'ARM 16.8.11fs Waivers. ARM 16.8.1105 requires the permit 
application be submittsd 180 days before construction begir:3. 
This section allows the deuartment to waive this time li~i~. 

The department hereby hai.es ~his limit . 
./ .. 

D.	 ARM 16.8, Subchapter 14, ~~i3sion Standards, inc~u:ing but not 
limited to:\.-'------).. 
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1.	 ARM 16.8.1401.Particulate Matter, A':'rborne. This section 
requires reasonable. precautions £0= fugitive emis.sions 

(	 sources and Reasonably Available Con~rol Technology (RAeT) 
fer a:::'.;;~i~; =ugi-:ive sources locata:: in a nonattainment . 
area. The departmen~ has dete~ine= tha~ a 20% opacity' 
lLmitation fo~ fugitive sources (5% for haul ~oads and access 
roads) and a ~=qui==~s~~ f~~ use 0: =~=~~=a: =~a~il~~at~=~ =~ 
haul roads a~= ac=eS$ =oads w~~~ sa~~sfy ~ha5e requireme~~5. 

(See Section VI. RACM/rtACT Analysis.) 

2.	 ARM ~8.1403 particula~e'Matter, Industrial Processes. Tn= 
requirements of this section are superseded by the stricter 
emission limits .established·'in the p~r:mit. 

3.	 ARM 16.B.1404 Visible' Air Co~tamina~~s. This section 
requires an opacity limitation of 20% for.all stacks or 
vents. . 

E.	 1990 Clean Ai.r Act J&.menaments 

The 1990 Clean Air Act Aman~~ents require the application of 
Reasonably Available Control Measures (~~CM) in moderate PM-IO 
nonattainrnent areas. RACH has been 'def ined as' RAeT for eX,isting 
?M-10 stack or point sources, process fugitive, and fugitive dust 
s:;,urces such as haul roads, open stockp':':'~s, :::':'5-=--:=;,a'd areas, 
tailings disposal areas, or unpaved stagi:'lg areas (see "Gu~dance en 
~2asonably Available Con~rol Requirement: in ~ods=ate ?M~lO 
l:onattainmen-c Areas It ) • 7:-.= department ::as oaterr:lined that a 20% 
opacity limitation for fugitive sources (5% for haul roads and 
~c~e~s rO.ads) I.application of NSPS emis'sion limi~s to' p~int ' 
~ou~~es, (:and, ,a ,requirement· for use of' c~e!!lical "st'ab'ilizat,ion' on 
hau~ ~ r9~d~~:,.~nd ;':acc-ess ~roads ',Wi'll ::s:atisffy' ~·,t.hese ·.~r~qu ~;~~nt s (see 

:,' S~ct;:ioil··::VI~.:~ :RACM/.RAc.Tt'·~nalysi·s:-l. "",':' :. ",.:.... '. ",,:.~~: ": ' 

IV.	 Air Quality :Impacts/Compliance With ..Ambient ~~a.rLd~rq.s 
. -,-,..... ' 

The departmeq:t;.· ,tis~d EPA~a'Ppro':'ed eMB models' .'andanalyses· to demonstrate 
compliance with., t!h~ ambient PM-10 standar~$ b~t. '~he ye'a'=' +.993 if Montana 
Resources' q,llowable emissions were limited' and if c'ontro'~l plans were' 
anolied to other sources. Comolate results will be contained in the, 
B~~te PM-10 SIP. •.	 ' 

"':l.	 .Existing Air Quaiity/]..mbient Monit'oring' Re~.irsmen~s 

Butte :"s a secondary' non-atta·inment area 'for T'5? and 'a ?M-10 Group I 
n~nattainment area. Montana Resources currently o~erates four PM-IO 
particulate monitors in Butte. The 1985/90 TS? levels for those sit~s 
are contained in the table below. ' 

Summary of the Montana Resources Total suspende~ ?articulate Data
 
January 1989 - March 1990 (~g/m )
 

Site	 Maximum Second Hioh 

The de~artment operates a PM-IO s~te in Butte ~ 
,}

maximum PM-IO reading' during 1989 was 158 ~g/~ _ 

#41 Alpine 
#42 Hillcrest 
#43 Belmont 
#49 Columbia Gardens 
#50 'Barge 

218 
53 

144 
102 

41 

G!:eeley 

210 
54 

107 
56 
40 

School. The 
'r 

'''--.---./'' ; 
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The Butte area is a PM-10 Greue : area and, since Mon~ana ~esources has 
been identified asa major PM-io contributor in the Butte area, and 

. s~n::e TSP is no longer a regu1a.-:e:: pol1u-::an~,' Montana· Resources has 
reolaced the TSP monitors with P~-10 moni~ors and increased the samnlinc 
schedule. Complete ambient moni~=ringrequirementsare con~ained i~ ­
Attachment 1. 

VI. ~~C~/RACT Analysis 

The following point-by-point ~~CT analyses are based on engineering 
judgement of th~£epartment s~af:, EPA ~~CT guidance, and comparison 
witht;:he particulate control rneasu=es identified as Best Available Work 
Practices (BAWP) for A.fr 'Po'llutic:: at Surface Coal MillE!s' by the Wyoming 
Ai:- QUality Bureau. Any cont:-O! ~easure identified as BAW? would, at 
the very least, be as stringent a,; AACT and therefore quallfy asRACT. 
ThisRACM/RACT analysis was initially completed for permit #1749-04. 

A. Blasting 

The only practical method to reduce fugitive dust emissions from 
blasting is to use those work c=actice,; that will minimize 
overshoot~ This particulate con~=ol method has been included in 
Montana Resources' permit as an emission control re~irementand 
has been identified as 3AW? by the Wyoming·AQB. 

B. prilling 

j~here are two particula-:: =::::,==::1 .:::etho:::,; thatcou:rd be applicable 
!~o drilling at a hard reek ::line. such as ~ontana ~es9urces: . oust 
/suppression shrouds or negativep=essurefilter dust collectors. 
·;The department.has d'ete~ined that a-c::ombinit10riof:watersprays 

·'~and,'mechanical-deflec·tors.(,tiust shrouds) woi.:i1d·· be the most cost­
'effective and efficient oarticulatecontrol measures in this case. 
This particulate control- method ha5F"'been'iftehi~:ei:fJi!n'Mon~tiufaY . 
Resources·' permit a·s an. emission control requiremeptand h~:;;. been 
iden-t'ified·.,as.~.BliWP'.by'the:WyotriingAQB'..>'': .. ···; '~} ;"~ ;;'" 2<"~~"'~"_ ~••::'. 

Ore a~d'i1aste Removal 'and' ioiastfeDumping· 

The only practical method t~red~ce fugl.dve dustend.ssions from 
are and waste z::emoval is to minimize the drop·hei9.htduring.loadiilg 
an.d unloading. Thispartic1.:.lat!1i! cont1:"olmethod'h'as been included 
in Montana Resour'ces' "·p~rmitas-an:elllissioncontldl, ::'$quirementand 

. has been i:dentified as '3AW?btthe; Wyoming :AQiL· <',:,':,,' .. 
:::: , .:'",' ", ", .... , -~ ...~ ... ":" :.~ . :"..:..- /""'; -: ...' 

D. Fugitive Dust from' Suppo=t Vehicres and Haul' TrUCKS" . '". :".., 

There are several particul;;::e control rr,ethods that would be 
applicable to the fugitive dust from support .vehicles and haul 
trucks at Montana Resources. These methods would include paving 0= 
chip sealing of haul and access roads or the use of overland 
conveyors instead of haul trucks. Other methods may include the 
use of chemical dust suppression or surfactant and/or the 
application of water to haul roads with water trucks, or sprinkler 
systems. Schedul~9 for the application of chemical dust 
suppressant may be mandatee. In addition, records 6f the 
application of chemical dust suppressant and the app:~cation of 
water may have to be ma~~ta~~ed and su=~Ltted. Fugitive dust 
control measures may also L~clude :;ea: limits for haul. trucks, 
haul truck size limitations, and reauirements for minimization of 
haul distances. The depart~ent has·det=rmined that, in the case ~: 
Montana Resources, requirerr:=~ts for paving or chip ssaling of haul 
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~~~ acc:ss roads or the use of overland conveyors instead of h~~l 

~~~=ks would not be cost-effective and would,be more stringan~ ~ha~ 

Ls ~equ~red by RACT. In Doug Skie's letter of Ma~ 23, ~~;:, ~~= 
~?~ indicated that the use of chemical dust sunnressant, alona ft~th 

~h= a~olication of water, would constitute RACT·in Mon~ana ~ 
~=sourc=s' case as long as there was a schedule for a?plic~~i=~ ==. 
~~= =he~~=al cus~ sup?=e:=a~~ and ~eco~dk=epin; ==~~~==~=~~= 
included in the permit. ,':'hese requirements are included in ·Mo::-:a.na. 
~e=~u=c=s' permit.' The use of other control methods such as s?=ec 
~~i~s tor haul trucks, haul truck ~ize limit~tions, and 
~=c-J.irements for minimization of'· haul distances would not O:::-Oy":':'= 

signifi=ant'lncreases 'in ~ontrol effici~ncy and will not b~' 
n9cessa=y. T.his p'art.J,:ctilate control -method has been "included in 
Montana Resources' permit" as an emission control requirement, ha.s 
~==:l. ds~med "RACT .by the E?A, and is equivalent to BAW? a,s 
identified by the Wyoming AQB. 

J~=5al 2xhaust from Haul Trucks 

Th: oar-=.iculate controls reauired for Montana Resources' die5:~ 

::a.\:.l-t~~cks (installation of smc;Lller injectors, instal1at.ion c: 
i:!-==!:'coolers on the turboch~rgers, and the addition of rn"inirr.t:::-. 
throttle delay d~vices) are consistent with those controls 
discussed in Colorado's Final Re~ort and Recommendations of tn: 
Governo~'s Blue Ribbon D·iesel Task Force ·and Radian's F.eas-ibili~v 

and Cos~-EffectivenessofControlling Emissions from Diesel ~ncine5 

i:1 ~all. Marine t Construc-:'·i.on. Farm'~ and Other Me:' i Ie 'Of: -:!ic::-..::.-Jr 

:::C"..:"irime~t. T.he depa.rtme,n~ hash determined ·,t~~t .these 'conditicr::= 
~onstl.tute !{.b•."CT ,in this case,. In add,j;ticin"Montan·a,·aesources:-!::.s 
install~d.. '. DD'EC pac)cflqeson~ ;11 :CJ£' the ··lS·',ha.~itruc~<s."at :the" .min: 
hhich.fu~ther·,~ec~ca.:~.~~~q~~.?el eJ(;l1~u~t:,emissionsx;by ; 43%.c,.p-er. t:'=--:ck. 

. F. W~4:q;'~piiO,n'~~~t.~~9.~~ :~p~~~:L~ ..., ' :~ ~£~:;:'i:'>:H', 

_; .. ... . ;) ;,;": '.~ .~. Uij f:~ •. '. ~!":"". ~'. rrc.,;. ~. e['1 ~:..::. 

~he!:'e are· sever·alpal:ticu.~~~·(:p~.:t;.XQ:l~:metQ.ods::,·.:tll,at.r::wOuld _J:)g~i:,b ..: 

applicable to control fugitive" dust ,from wi.nd erosion of distu==ed 
are!.s at Montana Resources'.. :The~emethodswould include 
==7agetation or the use 0= dust suppressants or surfactants ~i~~ 

~·a":sr spray~,:. 'The de~~r~=.=n·t qas, q.etermined that " in' the. case 0: 
M;ontana Resourc.~s·,·.~requ,iJ;~ment. for revegetation or the' use of 
:::';5-: .s~.~pressi'ari~~ or sur~.~ct~ntswith ~ater, spray~ 'wbuldnot ,b,: 
(;,o~t;-e~f~ctive,.and w.ould.b.~~ t1\qr~Es~ringeri.t:~·than. is: required. by 
?':"~C1~ The Wy6aii.~9 q4~d~~ce: 4~als, ,only···\tiith".surface~~caal'.·mirra:s,'a.nd. 
does not address fugitive dust from wind erosion of disturbed 
a.reas. The deEartm~nt has d~t.erm~nec.l··.:th:a;t'RACT·~.for'the'control of 
.:~;~ti~= dust 'from 'wind erosion of disturbed areas at Montana 
39sources consists of compliance with the 20%:opacity limitatio~. 

~o specific particulate control method has been i~cluded in Mo~~ana 

~=sources' permit as an emission. control requirement for fugiti-;e 
dust from wind erosion of disturbed areas. 

G. Wind Erosion of Tailings Pond 

~he ~ast majority of the surface of the tailings pond at Honta~a 

~=sources is covered by water. The only additional practical 
~=tnods of control of particulate from wind erosion of exposec 
~ra~5 of the tailings pond would include the use of chemical d~:~ 
=~:;=essants or surfactan~s. with water sprays_ T~e cepar~~E~~ ~~s 

-=~termi:1ed that, in the case of Montana Resources, the use of :::~st. 

s~;;reS5ants or surfactan~5 with water spr~ys would not be C~~~­
9~~~ct~ve due to the fact that the vast majority of the surfac~ of 
~he ~ailings pond at Montana Res~urces is covered by water. T~a 
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~se of chemical dust s'..:ppressants that c'lose to surface \oo,'a~=:: "I_~ .. _
 
also create a possible water quality threat. The department has
 
:e~e=mined that ~~CT for the control of particulate from win:
 
e=osion of exposed areas of the tailings pond at Montana R~s~ur=as
 

:onsists of compliance with the 20\ opacity limitation. If a
 
-,'ic:'ation of the 20\ c?aci';y limU:ation occurs, wa.';e:, sp:,ay= ;.;i::
 
=e :,=quired to ;,a :"ns~a::ed: as an e::lission con~ro: requi:'eme:-.~ .: ...
 
Montana Resources' permit.
 

#1, #2, and #3 Seconda..=y crushers, Fine Ore Storage and Hanelin;-,
 
'., and Molybdenum Dryer '
 
'·k:· 

..	 '. ~.'. .
 
,	 There are several oart!culate control methods that would be
 

aoolicable'to the #1, #2, and #3 secondary crushers, fine ore
 
s~orage and handling,' and molybdenum dryer at Montana Resources,
 
~he proposed control method is high efficiency (99\) wet scr~;'=a=5.
 

~igt efficiency wet. scrubbers are generally recognized as the C~:
 

of the better types of particulate cont~ol for sources of th~s ~:~=
 
and are sometimes considered to constitute Best Available Cc~tr=l
 

Technology (BACT). Tt:.is is a more stringent standard than P_;CT.
 
In addition, emission standards e~~al to the emission standards
 
contained in 40 CrR Pa.:.-t 60 (NSPS), Subpart LL, Standards of
 
?erformance for Metallic Mineral Processing Plants, are applied to
 
all particulate point sources located at Montana Resources.
 
Informal EPA guidance has indicated that, in general, MCT does r:ot
 
r eq-... ire . the imposition of NSPS requirements ~ Emission limits eq"..:al
 
to Z,SPS emission limits would, .therefore, be at least as str':"=1gs::t
 
as is required by RACT. This particulate control methqd has bee::
 
included in Montana Resources' permit as an emission control
 

,.	 reqU.ir~ment and is equivalent to BAWP as identified by the Wyomi~g'
 

~.QB.
 

!.	 ~.l .~ 

There are. severa.l' oartic.ulate control methods that woUld be
 
applicableto·the ore dump at Montana Resources. These methods
 
would include· complete enclosure, partial enclosure, the use of
 
eust suppression shrouds with water sprays or the use of a n=ga-::..·.. :
 
air pressure system connected to a baghouse. The department has
 
eetermined that, in the case of Montana Resources, a require~er.-:
 

-:orenclosure, complete or parti.al, would not be cost-effective and
 
··.;ould be more stri:'!gs:-:-: than is required by RACT.· The use 0: a
 
negative air pressure system connected to abaghouse would p:,ovica
 
similar control efficiency to use of .. dust suppression shrouds a,,~
 

water sprays. This particu~ate' control method has been included in
 
Xo~tana ~esources' permit as an emissi9n control requirement an= is
 
a~i'1alent to a~.wp as identified by the Wyoming AQB, 

J. ?rimary Crusher, Lime Unloading, and Coarse Ore conveying 

There are several oarticulate control methods that would be
 
applicable to the primary crusher; l·ime unloading, and coarse o~~
 
conveying systems at Montana Resources. The proposed control
 
method is baghouse-eontrol, Baghouse control is generally
 
=ecognized as the one of the best types of particulate.control :c= III
 
sources of this type and is usually considered to constitute gest
 
A7ailable Control Tec~nology (BACT). This is a more stringe~~
 

standard than ~_CT, I~ addition, emission standards'equal t~ t~:
 
e~ission standards contained in 40 CFR Part 60 (NSPS), Subpa=t :~.
 

Standards of ?erforman=e for Metallic Mineral Processing Plants,
 
are applied t~ all par~iculate point sources located at Montana
 
~escurces, !r:!ormal ~?A guidance has indicated that, in ge~e~a~,
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RACT does not require the Lmoosition of NSPS reauirements.
 
Emission l~its equal to NSPS emissi~~ limits w~uld, therefore, ~e
 
at least as stringent 'as :"3 required by RACT. This ;:a.=ticula-=e­

con~rol method has been included in ~ontana Resources' permit as an
 
emission control requirement and is =quivalent to' 3~~~ as
 
~dentified by the Wyo=~~; ~Q5.
 

K. Coarse Ore Stockpile 

There are several oarticulate con~=ol methods that would be 
applicable·to the coarse o~e.stockpile at Montana Resources. These 
methods woul~incluqe ~omplete enclo~ure, partial enclosure, or the 
use of dust supp~essants 'or surfactants with water sprays. The 
de'Oartment has determined that, in the case· of Montana Resources, a. 
reCruirement for enclosure, c~mple-=e c:= partial, would not be cos-=­
effective and would be rnc=e s~ringent ~han is required by ~~c~. 
The Wyoming guidance deals only ~~~h =oal stockpile~ at .sur:a=; 
coal' mines and is not app=opriate fo= th~ coarse ore stockpile a~ 

~ontana Resources. Th~ U3S of dust suooressants'or surfactan~s 

-with wa~er sprays would also not be =o;~-effective due'tq '~~~high 
moisture content (6%) of Montana Resources' ore and the low amount 
of fines. The department has determined that RACT for the coarse 
ore stockpile at Montana' ~esotlrces consists of compliance with the 
20\ opacity limitation. No' speci'fic particulate control method has 
been 1ncluded in 'Montana ~esources' nermit as an emission co-n-::,ol 
r~quirement for the coarse ore stockpile. 

·.:II. Environmenta~ Assessment 

The Montana ~'Environmental Policy Act (HEPA)' requires cornplettort" of ~ri 
Environmental Assessment (EA) :on any permitting action py 'the state'of 
Montana to determine if an Environmental, IQpac;t ~~~-;:"~~~9'~,~,t~:t:SJ.~+;~-': 
requi!:'ed. The EAcompleted by the ·department";.fs"at:tachEid:~""·';~··,l>": ,. 

\ 

- ) 

~~J' 
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
Air OualitY Bureau
 

Cogswe!J Building, Helena, Montana 59620
 
(406) 444-3454
 

FINAL ENVIRONl'viEi\T,t.L t.SSESSMENT lEAl 

Project or'f\pplication: Mantaria Resources, Permit #1749-05 

Descriptio}, of. Project: This permit is torMontana Resources open pit copper/molybdenum mine 
that is located in Butte, Montana. 

Banefits and Purpose of Proposal: This permit is to allow Montana Resources to increase some c; 
theirprodu~n limitations since DDEC packages (which lower emissions from diesel exhaust by 
43% per truck) have been installed on 11 of the' :i.haul trucks at the mine. . 

D~scription and analysis of reasonable alternatives whenever alternatives are reasonably available 
and prude~nt to 'consider: None available. . 

• A listing and appropriate evaluation of mitigation; stipulations and other controls enforceable by the 
~, .	 agency or another government' agency: A list of enforceable permit conditions and a permit 

analysis are contained in Permit #174~-05 .............•...
 
I 

. ","":'.. 
., ..... Recommendation: No EIS is required.; .' 

If an EIS is needed; and ·if--appropriate; exptainth'e reasons for prep:uing the EA:' 

If an Eisis not required, explain why the EA is an appropriate level of a.nalysis: .The permitting ·of.' 
the existing equipmentwith the emission limitations co~tained in" Permit H1749~05 will limit the 
emissions from t~e fapility. . ..' ". '. . 

Other groups or agencies contacted or which. ;;ia',' !lave ovei:apping jurisdiction: Depal1lJ1e.nt of 
State kanos; .	 . ..' . . .... .. ". .- ­

Individuals or groups contributing to this EA: Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. 
Air QualitY eureau. 

EA prepared by: David Klemp 

Date:	 December 21, 1993 
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II . DEPARTMENT.OF ~THAND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 

~ =~GOYdHO> 
---gNEOFMON~NA---------

October 20. 1985 

Montana Ref; n1 ng Ccmpany 
1900 Tenth Street 
Black Eagle, MT 59414 

Attention: Mike Tramelli 

Your a1r Qt.:ali 1¥ pennit application dated August 14,1985. and received in 
this office on Sept6l1ber 6,1985. for Refinery Equi~ent (~1ajor) to be located 
1n Sec. 1 TZON R3E. Cascade County is app-oved. The application was given per­
mi t number 2161. 

Conditions: 

1. Refinery sulfur dioxide emissions shall not exceej seven (7) tons per day. 

2. The Fluid Catalytic Cradd ng (FCC) unit shall be source tested for both 
carbon monoxide and sulflr dioxide. Carbon monoxide em; ssions shall not 
exceed 12.9 tons pe r day or 4700 tons pe r year.-

3.	 In addition. recipient shall also slbmit a plan for qtantifyirYJ sulfur 
dioxide emissions fran the fol1C1tiing pieces of equipnent: 

(a)	 boilers; (b) crude heater; (cl vacuum heater; (d) reformer heater; 
(e)	 NHDS heater. 

4.	 The above tes t res ul ts. i ncludi ng a fi nal repo rt, shall be s Ibmi tte:1 to the 
Air Qualf~ Bureau no later than May 15. 1986. 

5.	 AppHcable test me tl1:l ds and procedures outli ned. in 40 eFR, part 60 shall be 
followed unless recipient can demonstrate that other test metrods are more 
a ppr q) r 1ate 0 r eq ui va 1e nt. 

6.	 Recipient shall canp1y with all general condi tions noted on attached. page. 

We	 appreciate your interest in this matter.
 

For the Oepa rtnent,
 

Harold Robbins. Chief 
Ai r Quali 1¥ Bureau 
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BEFORE THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

2 

In the matter of the 
MONTANA REFINING COMPANY. 
Cascade County; compliance STIPULATION 

J 

.. 
with ARM 16.8.811. ambient
 
air quality standard Eor"
5 
carbon llIonoxide 

6 

The Montana Department of Health and Environmental Scie~ces 

a ("ORES II) and the Montana Re fining Company ("MRC"). in accordance 

9 wi th the provisions and requirements of the Montana Clean Air 

10 Act, Title 75. Chapter 2, MeA ("Act"), hereby agree to and under­

11 take the stipulations set forth below concerning MRC's compliance 

IZ with the Montana Ambient Air Quality standard for Carbon Monoxide 

13 adopted by the Montana Board of Health and Environmental Sciences 

14 ("BHES") at ARM 16.8.811. 

"I. f'lRC is a major stationary source of carbon monoxide as15 

defined by ARM 16.8.921(22) and'is located approximately one16 

mile north of downtown Great Falls.17 

2. As a source in existence as of November 23, 1968, MRC is not18 

19 subject to the permitting requirements applicable to major 

station.ary sources pursuant to ARM 16. e.1104.20 

3. In accordance with the federal Clean Air Act, 42 USC 7401 ~21 

seq. part of the Great Falls AQCR was designated nonattain­22 

ment for carbon monoxide by the U.S. EnviroOlllenta1 Protec­23 

24 tion Agency ("EPA" l. Such designation resulted in a 1977 
I 

25 emission inventory prepared by DRES' Air Quality Bureau 

26 which estimated MRC's carbon monoxide ("CO") emissions to be 

27 l~,ooo tens annually, or 18~ of area wide CO emissions. 

28 4. Based upon a 1971 DHES emission inventory of CO and upon 

29 current (1985) mo~itored emissions of CO in the Creat Falls 

30 area. the DHES has determined that compliance ..,i th both 

::-',:: 
..'., 

.e;: •• -


-


..
 
i,'·# 

..,
, ! ~ 

.. ,. 

3) federal and state standards for CO may be achieved and l 

32 maintained in the Great Falls area if MRC continues to ~ 
;1 

....,. 
. . ..........,•• c•.
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25 
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21 
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operate its refinery wi thout exceeding current maximum CO 

emissions of approximately 4,700 tons annually. 

5.	 Wi th the intention of maintaining compliance wi th federal 

and state anibient air quality standards for CO in the Great 

Falls area, DHES and MRC, pursuant to Section 75-2-401 (4), 

MCA, have determined that compliance by MRC with ARM 

16.2.811 will be maintained and assured most appropriately 

by the fol10win9: 

(a)	 MRC expressly relinquishes and waives any ri9ht or 

entitlement it may have under the Montana Clean 

Air Act to operate its Great Falls refinery with­

out an air quality permit for carbon monoxide 

issued by DHBS under ARM Title 16, Chapter 8, 

Sub-chapter 11. 

(b)	 MRC agrees to subject itself to the provisions and 

requirements for carbon monoxide applicable to air 

quality permittees set forth in ARM Title 16, 

Chapter 8, Sub-chapter 11, and specifically has 

completed and submitted an application ~or an air 

quality permit and has followed the procedure for 

obtaining an air qua-Ii ty penni t set forth in ARM 

Title 16, Chapter 8, Sub-chapter 11 as the same 

relates to control of carbon monoxide. 

(c)	 DRES reviewed MRC's permit app1ic~tion in accord­

ance with the provisions of ARM Title 16, Chapter 

8, Sub-chapter 11, and, with respect to the level 

of co emissions from MRC's refinery to be allowed 

under SUch permit, DBBS represents and agrees' to 

establish such level in accordance with MRC's 

existing level of emissions, Which are approxi­

mately 4,700 tOns per year. 

6.	 MRC agrees that the stipulations agreed to herein shall be 

2 
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bindinq upon its transferees and assignees and any other 

persons who may become responsible for the operation of the2
 

refinery and that MRC will apprise in writing any such 

transferees, assignees, or perscns of the stipulations 

3
 

.. 
agreed to herein.5
 

·6
 7. This Stipulation shall be made an Appendix of Air Quality 

Permit #2161 which was issued by OnES on October 20, 1985 to7
 

MaC under ARM Title 16, Chapter 8, Sub-chapter 11.8
 

8. MRC, by obtaining an air quality permit under AID1 Title 16,
9
 

Chapter 8, Sub-chapter 11 and by complyinq with the terms of10
 

such air quality parmit concerninq carbon monoxide emis­J I
 

sions, will be deemed by oH£S to be in compliance with ARM12
 

16.8.811 as such rule exists on August 1, 1985.13
 

14
 -
15
 

MONTANA REFINING COMPANY	 MONTANA o£PrtRTMENT OF 
HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL16
 
SCIENCES
 

17
 
By By 1/0..11 lJ ~ 

18
 

/9 

DATED this _-=.,:l;_-'_ day 
\
of DATED this ;2 day of20
 

Dk,J.... 1985
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STATE OF MONTANA ect: Flathead County 
AIR QUAL Air Quality Control 

P 0 m 

1 BEFORE TilE BOAAO OF IlEALTIl Alii) £:NIJtONMDITAL SCIEl'lcrs 
or THE STATE or MONTANA 

) In the Hatter of Compliance of
 
A-1 Paving. Kalispell, Montana,
 

4 with 40 CPR 50.6. National STIPI1LATIOII
 
Ambient Air Quality Standard for
 

5 Parti"'.llat'" Matter and ARM
 
16.8.121, Montana Ambient Air'
 

6 Quality Standard for PM-10
 

7 

8 The D...partlll~r.t of Health tJ'Id En" iroru:lenta1 Sciences 

9 ("Department"). and A-l P4v11\9 ("1.-1 l'av11\9"). hereby "tip,, ­

10 late and agree ~o all the tollo;,in; Paragraphs 1-18 tncl,, ­

11 aive, including the exhibits as referenced I:elo", , in reqarc 

12 to the above-captioned eatter anc present the sa~e tor con­

13 sideration and adoption by th.. Board ot Health and Environ­

14 mental Science. ("Board"): 

15 

16 A. ShCKGROUH12 : 

1. On July 1, 1987. !:t.e United State" EnvirolUll..ntal 

18 Protection Aqency ("EPA") prollllll"ated nation,l ambient ai: ­

19 quality standards for particulate Illatter (measured in the 

20 ambient air as PM-lO, or particles vltn an alrodynamie diame­

21 tar less than or equal to a nocinal 10 micrellleter,,) C"partic­

22 ulate Illatter KAAQS"). The annual standard. of 50 Illicrograms 

2) per CUbic Illet"r (annual arith.=et!c :ean) , al\d the H-hour 

24 standard ot 150 Illicroqrama per c~ble Illeter (24-hour average 

25 concentration). "'ere promulgated by EPA pursuant to Section 

26 109 of the Federal Clean Air ~et. '2 U.S.C. 7401, ~ ISQ., as 

27 

( aUPtlLATlOlfl 
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1 acended by the Clean Air Ac, Amen~ents of 1990 ("1'.ct"). 

2. Section 110 of t:,. Act requires each stat.. to sub­

mit an implementation plan for the control of each air pol­

lutant for which a national alllbient air quality standard has 

5 been promulgated. Sinee a standard has been promulgated for 

particUlate matter, the State of Montana is required to sub­

7 mit an implementation plan for particUlate matter to EPA. 

8 3. Section 75-2-202, MCA, requires the Board to estab­

9 li~h alllblent air quality standards for the state. Sections 

10 75-2-111(3) and 75-2-401, MCA, empower th .. Board to issue 

11 orders upon a hearing betore the Board concerning compliance 

12 with national and state a,,~ient air quality standards. 

13 4. On 1'.pril 29, 1988, the Board adopted state ambient -14 air quality standards for f~-10, including an annual standard 

15 of 50 micrograms per cubic Jleter (annual arithmetic mean), 

16 and a 24-hour standard ot 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24­

17 hour average concentration). ARM 16.8.821 ("pM-10 MAAQS"). 

18 5. On August 7, 1987, the Kalispell area was designat­

19 ed as a Group I area by EPA. 52 Fed. Reg. 29383. Pursuant 

20 •to the Federal Clean Air Act of all Group I areas, inclUding -. 

21 Kalispell, are designated by operation-ot la~ to be in 1'101'1­

22 lattainment for the particulate matter NAAQS. 42 U.S.c. 

23 7407(d) (4) (B) ,. as amended. Further, the Act designated the 

24 Kalispell area as a "moderate" PH-10 nonattalnment ar"a. 42 

25 U.S.C. 7513(a), as alllended. For areas designated as "moder­

26 ate", the stata was reguirecl to submit to EPA an J.mplementp.­

27 

(STIPULATION) 
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6 

10 
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l2 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

25 

26 

27 
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tion plan no later than one yaar trom enactmen:; of NoveQbar 

15, 1990 amendments to the Act. 42 V.S.C. 751311(&) (2). The 

area encomplllsse<:l in the moderate nonattllin...ent <:lllllignation 

(Ilerellftar "Koli"p"ll nonattainment ar...") qener"llY J.nclu<:le. 

the City of Kalispell lind thllt portion or Fl ..th....d County 

within the vicinity of the boundaries 01' the City of Kali­

spell. A lO11p of the Kalispell nonattain..ent area is attached 

to the Stipulation as Exhibit A and by this reference is 

incorporated herein in its entirety as part of to is document. 

Results of .ir quality sAlllpling and Ilonitoring from 

1986 through 1991 have demonstrated violatiors within the 

Kalispell nonattailUlent area of th. 24-hour 5':lIndard con­

tained in both the particulate lllatter NAAQS &r,d the PM-10 

MAACS. 

7. On NOVember 25, 1991, Governor Stephens sub..itted 

to EPA an imple1llentation plan for K&lispell. Montana, demon­

stratinq attaiMlent of the particulate matter liAAQS. The 

implementa.tion plan relied upon the receptor 1>cdelinq teCh­

nique known as ch_ical IU.S balance COOl) to identity the 

major elllillsion source. contributing to nonetOlllpliance. The 

illplelllent&tion plan consisted 01' an emillsion control plan 

that controlled fugitive dusts elllissions trom road., parking 

lots, construction and demolition project, &nd barren ground. 

8. On April 29 t 1992, EPA notified Governor Stephens 

that the Kalispell implementation plan could be c~nditionally 

approvec1 if certain defl"ien"ie. w...e corrected. A _jor 

(Sfl~lIUTIOJIl 

~ 

ted: 
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deficiency identif~ed by EPA wa. that the em.:.ssion limitll ­


'2
 tions set tor industrial sources (or in so::... cases tor indus­

tr ial SOurces wh.re there was no emission llmitation eet H: 

all) could result in signiticant emission increase. above the 

S emission' levels occurrinq during' the source apportioMent 

& modeling study (eRB). Furthermore, such potential emissicns
 

7 increases were not accounted for in the particulate M.. tter
 

8 INAAQS deMonstration of attainment.
 

9 9. On June 15, 1992, Governor Stephens submitted a 

10 letter to EPA comlitting to additional analysis utilizing 

11 dispersion ncdeling techni~e on the Kalispell area induscri ­

12 i a1 sources. It the dispersion modeling indicted that a 

1:1 ,I source' significantly impacted the nonattainment area, the 
; 

14 Governor further co_itted to developing new uission lilDita­ -
15 tions on the Kalispell area industrial sources "'hich would 

16 demonstrate attaincent of the particulate matter NAAQS. 

17 La. The department ha5 detenined that .... iasion limita­

L8 tions applicable to A-1 Paving were in 50"'8 cases nonexistent 

19 (no permit require~ents) or 5ignificantly higher then actual 

20 emissions durin'] the eMS lllodel1n9 stUdy. 

21 L1. Dispersion modeling analysis nas been conducted by 

22 the department for the Kalispell nonattainmll:1t area. The 

23 , dispersion mOdelin9 incorporates the allowable eaission rates 

24 from the sources of PM-LO emission5 in the ICalispell nen­

25 attainment aree te detennine the extent of tbeir respectivll 

26 contributions to the ambient levels of PH-10. Based upon the 

27 

( STIPOU'l'ION) 
~ 
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1 results of this modeling, the PM-10 emissions from A-I Paving 

2 were identified as a significant contributor to ambient lev­

3 els of PM-I0 in the Kalispell nonattainment area. Further­

4 more, both parties agree that based upon these modeling re­

5 suIts, revised emission limitation for A-l Paving are neces­

6 sary to demonstrate compliance with the particulate matter 

7 NAAQS. The department has performed additional modeling 

8 using revised emission rates for A-I paving and' other sources 

9 in the Kalispell area to determine the level of emissions 

10 which achieves the particulate "atter NMOS.' Based upon 

11 these modeling results, both part~es agree that revised emis­

12 sion limitation must be imposed upon A-I Paving. 

13 

14 B. BINDING EFFECT 

15 12. The parties to this Stipulation agree that any such 

16 emission limitations placed on A-l Paving must be enforceable 

17 by both the department and EPA. To thb end, the parties 

18 have negotiated specific limitaticns and conditions that are 

19 to be applicable to A-l Pavinq. The specific conditions 
•20 which comprise these limitations are contained in Exhibit B 

21 to this stipulation (entitled "Ecission Limitations and Con­

22 ditions, A-l Paving") which is attached hereto and by this 

23 reference is incorporated herein in its entirety as part of 

24 this document. 

25 13. Both parties understand and agree that if EPA finds 

26 the Xalispell implementation plan incomplete 'or disapproves 

27 

(STIPULATION) 
5 
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es: 
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1 !it or it fl.leurll violations of the particl.llatQ matter NMOS or 
I ­

2 I PH-IO standard K~OS cccur, this Stipulation may be reneqoti-


J
 ated and IIlllde "oforceal:>lo throuqh an a .."aeiated Board OrdQr
 

4
 or simply superseded by a subsequent oraar ot the Board upon
 

S notice of hearing.
 

6 14. The Board 15 the state -"'.lency et.at is prit''':ily
 

7 responsible tor the development ar.d ieplnentation of the
 

S State IlIlple=entation Plan under the Federal Clean Air Act.
 

SUnder Sect10ns 15-2-101, SJk JISg., the Boare. 15 required. to
 

10 - protect pUblic health "nd welfare by lil:litinq the levels and 

11 concentrations ot Ilir pollutant" ",ithin the state and such 

12 re9ponsibllity inclUdes the adoption Of emission standards 

13 - (Section 75-2-203, MeA) end the issuance of orders (Sections .­
14 75-2-111(3), 75-2-401, KCAI to effectuate compliance with 

15 national and state ambient air quality stand..rds. 

16 15. Tne pareie. to this st1pulation agree that upon 

17 findinq the limitations and conditi~ns contained in Exhibit B 

18 to this Stipula~ion to be necessary for the Kalispell non-

l' attainment area to •••t the particulate ca~ter NAAOS and the 

20 PM-10 HMOS, the Board has jurisdiction to r-equir-" the !:Ipo­

21 sition of such licitations and conditions, and aay adopt the 

22 _sal'Oe aa enforceable measuree applicablll to A-l Pavinq. 

23 16. The conditions and limitations contained in Exhibit 

24 B to this Stipulation are consistent with the provi"ions of 

25 tn. Montan.. Clean Air Act, Title 75. Chapter 2, MCA, and 

26 , rules prolllu1qllted pursuant to statuto.. 

( STIl'tlLATIOIl)
 
6
 

es: Dated: 
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17. Any obligations in this Stipulation and attached 

!x.'libit B that are more stringent than conditions set forth 

in the permit issued to the air source/party to this aqree-. 

:ent (if issued). supersede the less stringent permit condi­

tions. 

18. Accordingly. the parties to this Stipulation agree 

~~at it would be consistent with the terms and intent of this 

stipulation for the Board to iSBue an Order wllich requires 

t~e imposition of the terms in this Stipulation and the limi­

tations and conditions contained in Exhibit B of this stipu­

lotion, and adopts the same as enforceable measures applica­

ble to A-1 Paving. 

~-1 PAVING 

BY i
 

BY ===,.,.- _ 
Attorney 

DATE _L.t;..'.;..'",<:';.'",-_'L6:..1'-- _ DATE . rd¢;
/ 

(S'rIl'tILA'1'IOII) 
7
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-

Dated: 
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EXHielT B
 
EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS
 

A·1 Plving. Inc. 
3131 Highway 2 East 
Kalispell. MT 59901 

The aboveanamed company is hereinafter referred to as "A· 1." 

Section I: Affected Facilities 

A.	 Equipment: A pon"ble 19SO Cedarllapids Model BBn Dr;:", Mix asphalt plant
 
/350 TPH) Strial 137455 with a wet scrubber.
 

e.	 Original LocHion: 3131 Highway 2 elst (NW~. Sec 22. T""N. R21W.
 
Flathead County)
 

Section II: Limitations ana Conditions 

A.	 Emission Limitation5 

1.	 A· 1 shill Ibide by III permit conditions os described in permil #2699. 
Issued Ocmbor 25. 1991. 

2.	 A·' 5hall not CaUl1 Dr authorize CO b. dischar42ed ir,i:O the atmosphere 
from hlul roads. 8ceess roads, or the generlll plant arU any visible 
fugitive emissions that exhibit oplcity' 015% or Sru,'" lRACT) 

3.	 A·1 shan'treat all unpaved ponlons 01 the haul road•. Iccess raid•• end 
the general plant Ire! with water 8n~/or chemica! Cl!!t suppressant is 

necessary 10 maintain compliance wtth the 5% opac';v limitation. (RACT) 

e.	 Re paning Requirements 

• 
1.	 Fugitive dust information consisting 01 II listing 01 III plant vehicle.s 

Including the following for each vehicle type: 

a.	 Number of vehicles; 
b.	 Vehicle typo; 
c.	 Vehide weight. loaded 
d.	 VeIllde woiQht. unloaded; 
e.	 Number 01 tires on venk:e; 
I.	 Average trip length; 
g.	 Number cl trips per day; 
h.	 AVRriQ; vlr-je!e speed; 
I.	 Area 01 lelivity; and 
j.	 Vehicl. luel usage (g••oline cr dies.!) annual 

tOtiii. 

Dated: 
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Fugi~jve dust c;:onHol for haul roads and '5:~eJ"21 plant area: 

B.	 Hours of oper2tion of W,r5( thJcks. 

b	 Application schedule for c,"i6mic.1 dust suppressant if 
eppicable. 

C.	 A·' shall comply whh all other applicaJ1e state. le<le"I. and local laws and 
regulations. 

D.	 A·' must maintain a copy of the air Quality stipul.£tion at the K.alispelll.sph.lt 
plant site and make that COpy ;\'ailable for iri5~t::jDn by dl!!panmenr. personn!~
 
upon request.
 

Section Ill: General Conditions 

A.	 Inspection -. The reCipient shall 'aUow the dep~ri.me(lt's representatives ieee!!. t1
 
the source at 211 tenon'ble times for the PUlpOS!' of mek.lng inspections,
 
surve.',s, co\!€~:j~,g siimples, obtainir.g data. t'''':·:.:;;-.9 iny monitorinG e~\Jipm!:"',:
 
(CEMS, CERMSI or observing arw monitorinli;! c. ,u~ing, and Otherwise
 
conducting all necessary fun~ions relatld to this 5~ipulatjon.
 

e. Compliance with Sratute~ and Reguilltions ~ Speci:i,'li~ting of reQuiremems. 
limitations. and conditions Contained herein do!! not re!ie....e tne applicant fro~ 
compliance with all applicable B'UituteS and admiralstrative regulations ;nchJdir.; 
amendments thereto. nor waive the riGht of the depanment to reQuire . -
C:O,npli.ance with all Ipplicab1e statutes and administrative regulations. includino
 
amendments thereto.
 

C.	 ~ntmeemel\t • Viot'at\ons o~ ti.m\Ut\o1'\$, eondnions ~d lequi'rements eon\ainel1
 
herein may constitute grounds for penalties. .
 

a ed: 
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Anil'~sis cf Conditions 
A.l Paving, Inc. 

I.	 IntroduCtion 

A.	 Equipment 

A portable 1980 Ceda,R.pids MOdel 8828 D,um Mi. asphalt plant (350 TPHI 
Serial '37455 with a we: scrubber. . 

E.	 Proceso Description 

This plant produces 8sphc.lt for un in construction, rep8ir. a"d maintenance of 
roads and highways. 

C.	 facilitY location 

A·l operates. portable .Sphalt plant and a ready mil< concrete batch plant in a 
gravel pit at 3131 Highway 2 EiSlINWV.. Sec 22. T29N, R21W, Flathead 
County) near the Kalispe!l nonanainment "area. 

II.	 ~."plic.ble Rules and Regulations 

~..	 ARM 16.9. Subchapter 8. Ambient Air Quality. including but not limited to: 

ARM 16.8.921 Ambient Air Qua'ty Standard for PM· 1O. This .ection .tate. 
that nO person may CIUSll: or contribute to concentrations of PM·' 0 in the 
ambient lir which exceed the set stlndards. (See Section V) 

E.	 ARM 16.9. Subchapter 9. P,e~ention 01 Signilicant Deterioration - Thi. facility i.
 
not a PSD source since this laciUlY i.S not a listed SOurce and the potential to
 
emit is below 250 tons per year of any polldtanL
 

C.	 16.9 Sub<:hapter 14, Emiosion Standards, inclUding but not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16.9.1401 ParticUlate Matter. Airborneo This section reqUIres an 
opacity limit81ion of 20% for all fugitive emission SOurces. 

2.	 ARM 16.8.1403 Paniculate Matter, InduStria' Ptecess. This section 
states that no person shall cause, allow, or permit to be discharged into 
the outdoor atmosphere from any operation, proceSS. or activity, 
paniculate mane! i~ excess 01 the amount determined by using the 
following equation: 

Allowable Emissions = :51350 tons/hr)'''' 40.64.76 IbSlhr. 

The enforceatie :;~zl particulate mutl!r emission limit is 14.00 Ibs/hr. 
therefore the sOurce is in compliance. 

ed: 
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3.	 ARM 15.8.1404 Visible Air Ccntaminants. ThiS section requires an
 
cPlc;ty limitation 01 20% from 111 stacks constructed or aitered sme
 
November 23. 1968.
 

4.	 16.8.1423 Standards of Per1o,mancs lor New 5tationsry Sources
 
(NSPSI. This plont ...." conilNcted in 1980 so NSPS (40 Oil POri 60.
 
genera; provisions. and Subpart I Hot Mi. Asphllt Faciiitiesl applies to
 
this facility.
 

III.	 FlACM/RACT Determination 

Under .eclion 189laHl HC> 01 the amended Cleln Air AGl of 1990. moderate a'ea S18te 
Implementafion Plans (SiP'si m~a\ c,cntain ·reasonably avallabll! control measures" 
I~ACM\ for lhe COntrOl of PM·l0 emissions. RACM for stationary sources is tihe 
ippllcation of relsonabiy av.iiable connol teChnology tRACT). Since the KafispeH .'ea 
has been designaled U 0 nManolnment for PM,10 by EPA. fiACT must be .pp;;.d 10 
,hose sunionaty SOUf('!~ whtc:h C-3\Jse Of eontrl,bute to tht nonauainmem area, 

A RACT delerminotion is roquired lor: 

A,	 Asphalt Piai'll Slack Emissions 

A·l'S uphalt pllnl ..iS constructed in 1980. Ind therelore, NSPS do.. apply. 
The dep.rlmei'lt has determined Ihll BACT for NSPS asphait pl.nts Is an 
eminion limitation 010,04 gf/dset .nd 20% opacity. -lie p;.nt ....s tOSlId In 
1992 and lho tesults showed emisliorul 01 0.0381 grldsc'. Since BACT 1$ more -
w'ngf>llt than RACT .nd this Uphall plam me,lS 6ACT, the RACT r.q\!iremsnt
 
Is met•.
 

e.	 Matenal Tunsle' Fu~iliV1l Emissions 

AACT fot ma:.,ial transler po;nls lor sourcd 01 this type hIS been determined
 
by the dopartment to be the use of waler or chemical stabiliutJon so as to
 
maintain COtnllliance with I 20% opaclt'( limitation.
 

C.	 Fygitive Road Oust Emissions 

RACT for IUgitive roalf dust em':sions lor sourc:.es of this type hat te_n
 
determined by the dtpanment to be the use 01 waler Cor chemical alabililllion so
 
as to maintlin complilnce with I 5 % opacity tim;18I'on.
 

2 
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IV. Emission Inventorv 

,,,to CldIr hlltdl "~tt u,~· 
l)r\ll"b PiO,.t~l.....~.. lt PI •.~.: ~i.!~ 

5U 

a.nh~.l. II I ant 0, 1'11"""" 14.70 U•• 70 
lL"",tOI", Set ". li",,-, tnd Mi.,,. n.50 1\.03 
Cold _"".,.n, IlIIr<H I", ".71 '4.70 
• .,1 lfaK!.	 O. II 0.06 

At~lE '\In, DI'\JIl Cr~, Ut..co '36.00 lCl.40 21!.to 1·~.i:: &n.10 
It ..... f:OI'. IU"ftI. aint, .,-od ""' ...r 
tol4 ""re,.ta ••f'lI:Ill", 

l&;!O'.~Q 

"!:i.tO 
lSl.CO 

U6'.OO 
Mwl .... (hrlV) ,.)\ 0.47 

I.J;pI'lttt P't.;,nt D~ O...... r IIltU" liI't h'~'1r 

Prec:... "-tWl .nO tonl/~1'" CMUIIIlA ~l'oacH~ ut.)
 
J,0lIt••• ~.t'on: nao t'o.U'fr (il'tul/llUll. A,~ow.bi.) tl. h,I"./c• .,
 

I.-luion '.,cor: ).04 l~Jt...c.n (-",-n, 1.1·1) 
t.lAl'h'CICll"ll'	 O.oc. lbt/n-· lSO.D IOftt'~r • lCo.OO IM/'" •

".:10 Ibl/"''' • 2100- t!.ff't' • ~.0001 tON/Lb • IL.1 lCr.vy" 
'""'.Del lbl!"" \I' 2:4 ft".!dtJly • lJ6 lbl/e.., 

fOIl lIahalOlU: 

rel .. iCll'l',itol'": O.D34l lhllt!'! (AJUt: ~·tn~OOl-Q'. PI" '14-1 
C,If;l,Ihflont:	 O.1D6 l-"lOf\ • lSO~O tonl'h." • ll~" lbllhr 

12..6G lbl/lu· • Z\OO tlr/'yr - O.. ~ tena/lb - 13.23 tt1Ul'tr 
1ZM tbtJllr • 24 flnt'" • 10l.' Ibl/c:.,. 

'YOC fJd ... llnl: 

EIliuiOP'l ,.,tor: o.all la,ltC'!i (A'"C l·l'lS"'002~Ol. : ..;s t1t.l 
t.\.c.~~.tiCl'J~ 'O.~lI \tt(tWL' no.o tal'\l.(l'Ir • '.e-'J It.'t,V 

'.10 '''"'ll" •111)0 Ift"lyr • O.OG01 tCI\I/\~ • \:.1; :: .....'1,. 
f.!4 \bU)l1' • 2' hrs'.,. - 23S~2 tll,/es., 

3 
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co (IIIt ..,Iet',I,: 

(.'IIin;;n ~,,:cr: o.on \'~./ten (",sse 3-0'·00Z·01. pltl ,~~:
 
talc",I'CI;"'; O.Oll Lbl/ten • ]50.0 te"a/l'lr .. 13.30 lelthr .
 

13.50 lbs/hr • 2100 ~r/yr • O.CCC5 to"./lb • i!.~1 t:n./yr 
11.30 lb1o/"'r • 21" hrs/cl.y a 319.2 lbt/dlY 

E2Iisslot1 fle:or: 0.071 Lca/tan CAnSt 3-05·00Z-0', Pi!;' ",~}
 
Calc\,IlltlOl"H o.on It:.,ton • 350.0 torn/tlr _ 25.55 't.I/~,·-

25.55 IbIo/"'r * 2100 tlrfyr * 0.C005 tans/L~ • Z!.!J tr.nl/yr 
25.55 HlI/h.... 2(, hri/dily • 613.2 ..'bI/C1Y 

Ett....hr. Screens, liN. Ind Hlatr 

P..oun uu: 350 tc;ns/l'lr (Mulr.un prodlJc.tlon reu)
 
!lovrs of operation; 2100 "nr/yr (HuillUll At lo....blt) 24 hrs/c.ty
 

[.,lInlo" funr: 0.2 I~.ltgn (AnSC l·OS-OaZ·Ol, PlSt 1H)
 
C.IQ,llnions: O.ZO lba/tcn • HO.D ,"ont'l'\r - ro.otl lbs/).r
 

7'0.00 Its/hr· 2100 tlr/yr • 0~0005 lonl/l::l s r;.~~ t!::tli/yr
 
70.00 IbI/tlr • 2«. hrl/cl.y • 1660 lbl/day 

f~ia,len rn:.or: 0.03 It.s/tCln CArsst ]-05-00Z·OZ. Pit' 1:t) 
C;tLc\,Il.tians:	 0.0] 'bl/to" - 350.0 tons/hI" .. 10.50 lbt/".r
 

\0.50 tb1/h,.. • 1'00 tl,../yr - 0.0005 tonsil!: .. '1.C] tCins/y,..
 
10.'0 lb,/hr • 14 l'Irs/dlY - 252 lbl/d.y
 

i:oi.1oi ;'ilreS.t~ Ur.cIt Ir.r 

Proc.eu Ute: 350 tCI""s/I\r (!'4ui~ production rlu) -
KClurI of 0P.,..I1:fCln: ~100 htlY'" (M•• I... Alt~.bl.) 2«' htl/e&y 

UP [1I{ulons: 

ElIIi"ion "e:er: 0.10 lbl/ton (AUSt 1·a5-002·04, pett 1a)
 
C.'cu\,tion.s: 0.10 lbt/ton - ]50.0 ton&lhr • !S.OO lbl/hr
 

35.00 Ull/hr • 1100 hr/y,.. • 0.0005 tOl"l,/\b· !6.TS tonl/yr 
35.00 1b1/ht - 2«' hr./dly .. &40 lbl/day 

PH"O (lIitllons;· 

["iu;on '.eUrt 0.0' 'bc/ton (ArUe 3-05-002"04, polS" 1161
 
CllculltiON: C.C4 lbl/ton - 350.0 tON/hI" • ' ••00 lbt/!'!r •
 

".00 \bos/hr .- Z,OO hr/yr - 0.OD05 to~/Ib "".70 trIW/yr
 
14.00 lb&/hr .- 2. IIrl/dily _ 336 tba/dlY 

~Iwl loads 

Opwratll'lt _curs: 1100 Mours/V,..
 
\lel'ltde MHes t,... ...eled: 346 YMT/'I'r
 
tontrol (fficlency Is 5Q1. fo'" 'IIIltltrlnt.
 

TSP r.",{sllo" "c..or I. dlhrained by the followll'\t ecJ.Iufcn: 

(Il 5.9-1I.'(5/11)'(1/30)""'/l)-0. T"('III/,-,'·O."Pk 
10'1'1.1"11
 

'i~ TS' £/I,lnle'" 'IC1:0r I" lba/V.I\{c11 MIlIl Tr• .,.tted (VHf)
 
11.. 'anicl .. lillr:.g C.Ol"IIotilflt 101" TIP 1.0
 
I' tilt tcnUf'lt in perr;.-nt B.7 I
 
,. AVlr.,t lpe.cl 01 ....hlel" In "'" ~.O.
 
\Ill Avtra,. ".ieht 01 '1eMelaa In TOIW 10.t TGnI
 
11'1 A... era'. ,.".c.r of IIlheell en ~ldl' 4 "hull
 

PR- PracipiutlOl"l lath ••Id on the follQW1nl:
 
no OIl'S with .rl th." ~O, .. 01 PrlClplUtlM
 
pft. (]6S cart • 130 "yl)/365 Days • 0."3&
 

~_ .. I so ..... ,_ ••••• '* ,"I'., 

Dated: 
Page: 15 of 235 -
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Pro ram 

HtljII). (3'6 'V!IlIT/lr)(\';W! \,b&/'WMfHO.',
 
InS")- '501 LbllYr .1" 0.1$- YonIIYr
 

(. '.f"i.·(.tt1U·UIl'l1·(W/J1 U !), "'(lI!/,-)··Q.S-Pt: 
,,".!'I.,.~ . 

Is '.'0 e_\uif." '.a:t"',. in -'bI~thhlt .,\.Tuftl.d (V1IIf) 
k- ,arthl... Ihi,. ;-lloNt.,., f.,. P1110 0.36 
I. SHt CViU"': i,.. ~t-c"" e..t :­
... .a..,..,. $~'1! 0' .,.l\tdH t"". '.0 ~ 
.,. .....,... D 1Il..1J.~t 01 'Yef'!.lclft in f~ ZO.I lOfWi 
... An." f'.U"ar cf .1'\4... (. en ....hiel.. " ..!'Inh 

, •• ,rftdphtth." ••~Ifl bawd an tf\.t to-UCllii",. 
'10 DI,.. .hk 1!IlCl" tt..", .CU· .f 'ncJpiut;~ 
, •• rU5 .,.. .. no c:.", )116\ r,.'f$ • o. ,"'. 

IU'""Ol. (1W. VMln'HCLt.:. ltrt/YM'T)(Q,-t) 
t" .. ,o,., 111 I.tf,/'~ c:r o.e,. 1ON/'" 

11:",\ .Iuta (~.Ily, 

Uptrltr", llaun: n:o (turl/l,.
 
V.hlch HH... tt ..... ~K: ]., ~l/Yt
 

tOf'l.VClt ffflc:i..-.c=y t, '3 hr ..~t.I"{"·I.
 

UP lniulon h:~cllr- h,lh:.~ir~ by thl fotlowir.1 ~t(~; 

I'" ,.,.t-(J/1l1·(S13"-t\if' )'UO.1"'(w/,)Uc.S·n 
~ltrt: 

,. tIP r.ru'~ 'U"t.~ ift llKlVd'ltcl. JIll.. Tta'f':lled (00) 
i- htticlr IIrf", (:I\1tat'lt for fill' 1,~ 

.. SUt Conr,M '''' U"I'U"t f1.1' 1. 
I_ .......,.••• Jpud 4Jt \O.t1te\" ill • ).0 ~ 

I .._ "ftr-,,~ wlSM .1 v.Met", 'n .,.". la •• 10ne 
.... l .....t ... ~ of ~wl. IlIf'I .....id" " ~n\t 
'b ."\JINI I'ifl ~~-.-~hliUthlft 1.OCOt 

IctS'l- U46 Wiltl'"rHl.n 1.IM:MTHQ.H
 
l(T~l. 411 U:..J" fA 0.14 f-OI'\I/ft Dr lo31 lbalO-ty
 

( .. ,. '.t·(1/12)·(Stl~}.("'31"(I.1"'r.I')··'0.5"" 
\oih.,.~ 

(. hUO lsl ••it... hltt.r ift l.balVaf"t1d••hlt! 'ranted (VM1) 
,. f'lrtld. 'It-i~ CDftnWlt G.ltf., ~'O 
,. litt torl1L"\t tft ,.rcP\t 1.1' 1; 

,. h.,..,.. I;." of ~.I\~et"l ift ~ '.0 ~ "'II ll1t".r.... "'f'.~t f;f "~(f.U1 ift Tcf'l:l ~O.I tOf\.• .. "vc"" t'.n.~ Of ......1. 9I"l vtl'lfc:ltt , Wa"..t. 
P'" AltUM_ ~ ;l'to::ipintIOl'l 1.~:~' 

,"10 tnt..l., 'lttor 

1('"'0'- (Jt.6 ~"r)(',r:o llaNMt:O,'l
 
(PMtO)_ In l.bs/lr or 0.09 lQr'lJ/ll" Ot 0.41 U./""
 

a ad: 
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V, ExiS!inS ~ i' Quallty 6O'1d Impacts 

On July I, 1987 lhe Environmental P,otecuon ASI~cy tEPA) t,omulgated new National 
Amh<an: ~if Quality Standards tNAAQS) '0' paniculatl manor with an aerodynamic 
dlam~te! Gt 10 mic.rons or les~ (PM-'Ol. Que- to e:xclIl!!dances. o' ths n;ationill Standard! 
10' PM·1". the city 01 Kalisplll and Ihe nearby Evaryr...n afU have been deslgn;lled by 
EPA as r.onanainmerllo' PM,10. As a ' ..ult 01 this designc:ion, EPA 'eQuired the 
Depanrr."t 01 Hnhh and Env;,oNTIental Sciences and Ihl Fla:head City·County HUllh 
Dlpanm.c,llo SUbm;llhe Kalispell PM·l0 Statl Implementalicn Pia" iSIPllo EPA in
 
Novemtl', 1991. Tha SIP cOlUlstad 01 an emission comrol plan that cont'olled lugitive
 
dust em"tions Irom roads. parking lots, construction. and denolition, since technical
 
studie. ;,,:.,mln.d then sou,oes to be the major contributors 01 PM·10 emissions.
 

Recep:c, modeling fa mod.' whioh ldenlilies oonlfibutors bas.d on Itlual a,n and
 
induSM1-l: e~ilsions .ftld ambient data) was -orig'nalty used to demOnstflte attainment of
 
the ledt'al PM·l0 standa,ds In tne SiP. The EPA '.qu'red tn. depln"1entto uS<! a
 
dispelS;:.' mod.1 (a model whieh incorporates alloweble emisSion rates "om facilitieS I
 
to assure 'I'1at attainment can 5till be demonstrated if individu.1 sources are operating at
 
their rr,u:mum allowable emis!ion r":es.
 

After !~!rlly'Sis. tt1t dtpar:ment determined that !('russion fi!''li~ations applicable to the
 
A·l fac:,:tY .-.eft in $orne cases nonexistent Ina permit reqvi(edl or several dmll higher
 
tnan Ic:ualemlssion. (ARM 16.8,14031. Dispersion modemn~ conducted u,ing
 
emiuicr.s fr-om the A 1 lacility at its patentjal to emit (emissions Issoci,ted wilt,
4 

ma.ime.,., (. ..Ign capadty 0' as limited by ARM 16.8.14031 indioated that the f.cility 
contrie~:!~ significantly to the PM·10 conoentratlons In the ~Iispell nonanalnment ­
area, 

In o,de,:o d.monstrate compli.no. (through di.persion mod.~ng) with Ihe PM·l0
 
NMQS in tne KatislJeli nonanalnment a,ea, It is nec....ry to /lduce or establish new
 
emlsH'. ;;mititions lor the A·l facllily. The new emission limitations 1n lltl. doeument,
 
in conj~cj::,O" wllh slmiL1l, 1imltatlons on other Kali'/lell area !acllilies, d.monstratel
 
tnroug~, cisp.rslon modeling thaI compliance wilh the NAAQS lor PM·10 'Will b.
 
altaine~. These reductions in allowable amisslons will be enforc.d through a signad
 
stipula:;en. .
 . 
With t~,e proper utlliution 01 uisting oontrol equipmel'll, and applieallOl'l 01 reasonabl.
 
c~nltol :l~hniques (.....t.rln9 0' application of dust suppressant) fot hlul '010 Gu:.1 Ihe
 
dapanrnent has delfrminld that tha A·' laciijty cal'l op.,ate It muimum design rales
 
and rerr.•in in complian~e with the stipulated .mlssion limllt!i,ms.
 

l',ljspfl Ind E'l!Irall'n Nqnauiinmeot Bouod,rjC$ 

T~. ar" Is l>o,md.d by I'n•• from UTM Coo,dinate 7000oomE. 5347000mN, O8Slto
 
70400C"1E, 5348000mN, south 10 704000mE. 5341000mN. west to 7030oomE.
 
53410COmN, south to 7030oomE, 5340000mN, ",est to 702000mE, 5340oo0"'N.
 
south t<> 7020oomE. 5339000mN. eut to 703000mE, 5339000N, south 10
 
703000mE, 5338000mN, east to 704OOOme, 5338000mN, south to 704OO0mE.
 
5:J3800OmN. west 10 702000mE. 53360oomN. Wilt to 702000mE. 533S000mN,
 
SOUTh :0 702000mE, 5335000mN, wesl 10 700000mE. 5335000mN, north to
 
7000c0mE, 5340000mN. Will to S95000mE, 534000OmN, ncnn to 695000me,
 
5345COOmN, east to 700000mE. 5345OO0mN. I'IClM 10 700000mE. 5347000mN.
 

6 

es: D te 
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VI. Environmental ASU'$sment 

An environmental ;,sses.sme-'l. reQuired by the Montane Environmental Protection ,t..::, 
was completed lor this projact. A copy is Iuached. 

a ed: 
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ALIT'l CONTROL 

SUbject: Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 

OEPARTMENT OF HEALTH ANO ENVIRONMENTAL SD~';CES 
Ai, QUality au, eou '. 

Cogswell Building. ~Itnl, "'omlnl 59620 
(4061 444·3454 

Description ot Pro;eCt: This 5ti.P\llitron is tOt the operation af a portable: , gaO CedifRapld$ 
:.~: ,,: 33::3 Drum Mi. uphalt plant (350 TPHI Sirial 137455 with I ",.: ''''''bber. Thi. plant 
PIQ(l.C., asphalt t'Ot "fse in -consttvetic;ln. reDaif. Ind mainrenance of roaes and highways v 

Bonelin and Pur".,•• 01 Pro!>o..l: On July 1. 1987 the Environmental F'.;eCI'on Agoney IEPA) 
p,omulgated new National Ambient Air OUllity Stl"dard, INAACSI 'Of ~i,..J<:ulata man.r whh 
In .erOdynamic diameter ot 10 micron, or Ie.. (PM·l01. O~. to axc,.~.-.cos 01 the <\Itionlli 
stl"dllds for PM·le. tile city of Kalispell _lid the "'ortly E.er~reoen Irn r.a.e b..... "aSignatell 
~'f EPA u nonatu:iomct\t for rM·'O. As i' ,nuit 0' th!t defi:-:3t~cr'\. ~.:.: ~e~uit8d the 
Department 01 Hultn alld Environm.nlll Sci.nces and the Flo~head C;tV'C;u~ty HeJllh 
Dep~tlment to ,uhmit the Klb~ell fM·10 Stale ImplemeMot;Cn "Ian (SIF):o EPA", 
November, 1991. The Stip'ulatlOn ideotiftn the emiu:ion 50urC-f$ 'I'lQ mi<ea: enfon:eabfe 
f11\11110" limitation.s Mld the operation of Control eQl.Iipl1'tent end ,-eeh"iq,cfl which when 
e:"':>:!eftd w;~l".o similar hmitatieMS Clf'!other KaUspetl area SOurces win '~"'iit ...... Ute PM·10 
NAf..:lS. ­
Ducriptiol"l and analysis of reasonable ahernelives whentvI' ahe'lnati"u 1~1t reason&t1IV 
Iv.,1abl8 -and prudent to cQir'lstder: No re-lsonable alternatives available. 

A liSting and a~l"opriatl evakJanon of mitigatton. $tipul.l)ons Ind otner c:mtrOl1 enforc.'-::l:~" by 
the ogency 01 IMthar govornmenl agency: A li$1 of enforc..ble co~dltior.s and In lnalysis p'
conditions are contlio-ed if'l petroit '2699 Ind in a signed $t'ipI.'Jltion. 

"'ecomm.ndltion: No EIS i' requiled, 

If an EIS is needed••nllll appropriate. e"pll;n Itla raason. lor pte~ri"g :r.e E.A: 

If ~ EfS hs not required. expfajn why the' EA Js In appr-oprl:ate level ot anc::ysfs:~ The emiuwns 
flam thi$ plant wi:ll not c.hange. This action mak,s thl con-uol equiptnem ;.;~ COntlOr 
technlQIJU at the plant enlorceable and U'''''' lbat the emiosJo". flom tnil flcility when 
CO"Sid.,80 wilh slrTu1at e""Slion Im;talio'" .t other 60Urcu win anlill the PM.IO NAAQS. 

lnci\"ldvill Df groYl:)$ COnttibutif\9 to this fA: Oepartment or Health anc E.:.'t'ironmen:-'
 
St~!~eu, .Air Ol..'!!;ty Bunt.!lJ.
 

fA prep",oa by: MiCha" Glavin
 

Date: August 10. 1993
 

at 
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ubject: Flathead county 
Air Quality Control 

1 BEFOR! THE BOAJID OF HEALTH AND ENVIROIlMEllTAL SCIENCES
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

2
 

In the Matter of Co~pliance of
 
Equity Supply Company,
 

4 Kalispell, Montana, with 40 CFR STIP1J!.ATION
 
50.6, National Ambient Air
 

5 Quality Sta.ndard for Particul"ate"
 
Matter and ~~~ 16.8.821, Montana
 

6 Ambient Ai~ Quality Standard for
 
PM-I0
 

7 -------------------------------- ­

8 
The Department of Health and Environmental sciences 

9 
("Department"), and Equity Supply Company ("Equity Supply"), 

10 
he~eby sti~ulate and agree to all the follOWing Paragraphs 1­

11 
18 inclusive, including the exhibits as refe~enced below, in 

12 
regard to the above-captioned matter and present the same for 

1) 

consider~tion and adoption by the Board of Health and Envi­
14 

ronmental Sciences ("Board"): 
15 

16 
A. BACKGBOQND: 

17 
en July I, 1987, the United states Environmental 

18 
Protection Agency ("EPA") prollluigated national ambient air 

19 
quality s~~ndards for particulate lIIolItte!' (measured in the 

20 
ambient air as PM-I0, or particles with an aerodyn~ic diame­

21 
ter less tllan or equal to a nominal 10 microllleters) ("partic­

22 
ulate matter NAAQS"I. The annual standard of 50 micrograms 

per cubic l:Ieter (annual arithmetic mean), and the 24-hour 

standard e~ 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour average 
25 

concentration), were promUlgated by EPA pursuant to Section 
26 

109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, et ~., as 
27 

( STIPIJLA'l'IOH) 

Dated: 
19, 1993 Page: 21 of 235 
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1 alIIended by the Clean Air Act Amendments ot 1950 ("Act"). 

;2 2, Section 110 of th.. Act reqv.i~Q5 each Iiltate to S'~::­

mit an iIllplBl1'lQnt.ation plan for tho control of each air ):c: ­

lutant for ...hich II national ambient air quality, standard ~.~S 

5 been pro~ulqated. Since a standard has cllen prolllulqated ..­
6 ,particulate matter, the State of Montana is required to s~­

mit an implementation plan for partiCUlate natter to EPA. 

8 i J. Section 75-2-202, MeA, requires the Board to est~::­

9 i lish alll.hient air quality standards tor the state. Sectic;,;s 

10 75-2-1110) an~ 75-2-401, MCA, empower the Board to iss'~. 

11 . orders upon a hearinq before the Board concerning compli~:;:t 

12 [ ... ith n~tlonnl and st~te amblent air quality standards. 
1 

13 On April 29, 1988, the Board acopted 5tate a=bi.~t 

14 air quality 5tandards Cor PM-lO, includin9 an annual 5tan~a:d 

15 of 50 microqral:ls per cubic lIleter (annual arithmetic lOea~.), 

16 and a l4-hour standard ot 150 micrograms per CUbic meter (2;­

17 hour average concentration). ARM 1~.8.821 ("PM-10 KAAQS"). 

lS 5. 

19 ed as a GroUp I area by EPA.. 52 Fed. Reg. 29J83. Punuant 

20 j to the Federal Clean Air Act ot all Gr~up I areas. incluc:~q 

21 Kalispell, are designated by operation oe law to be in ncn­

22 attainment tor the partiCUlate matter NAAQS, 42 U.S.C. 

2J 7407 {d} (4) (B). as amended. Further, the Act delliqn&ted t"e 

2\ Kalispell area a" a "moderate" PM-10 non",ttainment area. ;2 

2S U.S.C. 7513(lI), as amended. For arells desi<;nllted as "::::~!:­

26 ate". the state "'as r"qulred to submit to E1',1,. an implellle~::a­

27 

(IlTUtlLAT101l) 
2 

, 

-

Dated: 

..gOg@ *5 ? 1 (J z> 
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STATE OF MONTANA a county

Air Quality Control 
ram 

1 tio~ plan no later than one year from ·enact~.nt of Ncv.~ber
 

2
 15, 1990 aaendments to the Act. 42 u.s.C., 75:'3a(a) (2). The 

area encompassed in the moderate nonattai/Ullent clesic;r.etion
 

4 (heraafter 'xaUapell non"'ttainmant ana") ganerally in,,1udes
 

5 the city of Kalispell and that portion of l'latheo.d County
 

6 within the vicinity of the boundaries of the City o! Kali ­


7 spell. A IllSP of the Kalispell nonllttainment "'rea is .~:..ched'
 

8 to the StipUlAtion as Exhibit A and by this re!e:ence is
 

9 incorporated herein in its entirety as part of this dcc~~ent.
 

10 6. Results of air quality eempling and .,onitori",: ft"o~
 

11 1986 through 1991 have demonstrated violations withir. the
 

12 Kalispell nonattllinlllent area of the 24-hour stand.:::; con­


13 tained in both the particulate Inatter NMQS and the PM-10
 

14 MAAQS.
 

15 7. On Novellber 25, 1991, Governor Stephens sul::litted
 

16 to EPA an impleme~tation plan for Kalispell, Montana, demon­


17 atrating attainment of the partic;:lilte mett..r IlAAQS. The
 

18 11llplelllentation plan relied upon the receptor lIIodeHr.g tech­


19 n1que knovn 85 chemical Illass balance (CMB) to id.entify the
 

20 major emission sources contributing to ~oncoJ:lPl1anc.. The
 

21 implementation phn consisted of an elIliasion control plan
 

22 that controlled f~qitiY. duets ellli•• ions trom roads, parking
 

23 lots, construction and demOlition project, and barren ground.
 

24 8. On April 29. 1992, EPA notified Govarnor S~l!phens
 

25 that the Kalis?e:l i~lementaticn plan could be conditionally
 

26 approv4ld if certain deficieneies \/e!."e ccrrecte<1. A major
 

27
 

(STIPlIloA'l'10N) 
3 

::: 
Datedi 
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1 deficiency identified by EPA \(a$ that the elllission liJ:\ite­

2 tiona set tor industrial sou~ces (or in aome cases tor indus­

3 trial sources where tnere was no emission limitation set at 

4 all) could result in significant emission increases above the 

5 emil1s10n levels occurring during the source apport.ionment 

6 Modeling study (CMB). Fur~~ermore, such potential emissions 

7 increeses were not Ilccounte-:l tor in the particulato llIatt"~ 

NAAQS demonstration of attainment. 

9 On June 15, 1992, Governor Stephens SUbmitted a 

10 letter to EPA coM-itting to Ildditional lInlllysis utllidn'l 

11 dispersion modeling technique on the ~alispell erea industri ­

12 al sources. If the dispe:-sion modelinq indicted tnat a 

13 source Si9nlficantly impacted the nonattairiment area, the -14 Governor further co=mitted to developing new emission limita­

15 . tions on the Kalispell area industrial sourees which' I-tould 

16 de~onstrate attain=ent of the particulate matter NAAQS. 

17 10. Tho department has deterlll~n..d that emission 1111lita­

18 tions applicable to Equity Supply weTe in some cases nonexis~ 

19 

20 

tont (no pernit requirements)· or significantly hiqher than 
•

actual emissions during the CMB lIodeling study. 

21 11. Dispersion modeling analysis has been conducted by 

22 the department for the Kalispell nonattailllllent area. The 

23 dispersion modeling incorporates the allowable emission rates 

24 trer.: the SOUTcea of P:~-lO ..,dsdons in the Kalispell 1'01' ­

2S attainment area to detenline the exten't of their respective 

26 contributions to the 8~bient levels of PM-10. Based upon the 

27 

(STIPllU'I.'!ON) 
4 

;;glaces ia;e::: Date#; 
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6 

7 
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10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

2l 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

results of this coceling. the PH-l0 emissions from Equity 

Supply were identified as a signifioant contributor to ambi­

ent levels of P:~-10 in the Kalispell nonattainment area. 

Furthermore, both parties agree that based upon these model­

ing results, revised emission limitation for Equity Supply 

are necessary to ce~onstrate compliance with the particulate 

matter NAAQS. The department has performed additional model­

ing using revised e~ission rates for Equity supply and other 

sources in the Kalispell area to determine the level of emis­

sions Which achieves the particulate matter NAAQS. Based 

upon these model in; results. both parties agree that revised 

emission limitation must be imposed upon Equity supply. 

B. BINDING EFfECT 

12. The parties to this StipUlation agree that any such 

emission limitations placed on Equity Supply must be enforce­

able by both the department and EP~. To this end, the par­

ties have negotiated specific limitations and conditions that 

are to be applicable to Equity supply. 'ahe specific condi­

tions which comprise these limitations are con·tained in Ex­

hibit B to this StipUlation (entitled "Emission Limitations 

a~d Conditions. Equity Supply Company") Which is attached 

hereto and by this reference is incorporated herein in its 

entirety as part of this document. 

13. Both parties unde~stand and agree that if EPA finds 

the Kalispell implementation plan incomplete or disapproves 

(STIPll1.AT:ION) 
5 
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it or if tuture violations of the partioulate ~atter NAAQS or
 

pH-I0 standard MkAQS occur, this Stipulation ~ay be renegoti ­


ated and llIade enforceable throuqh an associated Board Ord<lr
 

or simply superseded by a SUbsequent order ot the Board upen
 

notice of hearing.
 

6 14. The Board is the state agency that is primarily
 

-responsible for the developlllent and implelllentation 01' the
 

State Implementation Plan under the Federal Clean Air Act.
 

9 Under Sections 75-2-101, n ~., the Board is required to
 

10 protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels and
 

11 . concentraticns of air pollutants within the state 'and such
 

12 rllspon'liibili ty include" the adoption of ellli:lsion stll.ndards
 

13 I (Section 7~-2-20J. MCA) llnd the issuance of orders (Sections
 

1< 75-2-111(3), 75-2-401, MCA) to effectuate cOlllpllance with
 -
1S national and state a~ient air quality 8tand~rds.
 

16 15. The parties to this stipulation ~qree that upo..:
 

17 findinq the limitations and conditi~ns contained in Exhibit 9
 

18 to this StipUlation to be necessary for the Kalispell non­

19 attain$ent area to aeet the partiCUlate matter NAAQS and the
 

20 PH-IO Y.AAQS, thll Board nu jurisdiction tq require the impo­


21 sition of such limitations and conditions, and may adopt the
 

22 sallle a.s enforceable measures applicable to Equity supply.
 

23 16. The conditions and limitations contained in EXhibit
 

24 a to this Stipu:ation are consistent with the provisions of
 

the Montana Clean Air Act, Title 75, Chapter 2, ~tCJl. , a r:d 
t 

26 Jr~le5 pro~ulqa~e~ pu=suant to statute. 

27 I 
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1 17. Any obligations l.n this Stipulation anll. attach"d 

.. Exhibit B that are 1I\0re stringent than co!,ditions set forth 

3 in the permit issued to the air source/party to this eqree­

( ment (it issued), supersede the less stringent pe~it cor-di­

S ~ions. 

6 18. Accordill9ly, the pllrties 'to thh Stipulation agree 

that it would be ccnsistent with the terms and intent of this 

8 stiplllation for the Board to issue an Order which requires 

9 the imposition of the terms in this stipUlation lind the li~i­

10 tations and conditions contained in Exhibit a of this Stipu­

11 latioo, and adopts the same as enforceable measures applica­

12 ble to Equity Supply. 

13 

11 

16 

14 EQUITY SUPPLY COMPkNY 

18 Jr., '.'.'/f" ,BoY ~ '\ (~.,..i.~,_ t. 

.1~ Attorney tImothy R. Baker 
Attorney

BY 

20 . 
21 PATE DATE p4m 
22
 

23
 

H 

2S 

26 

21 
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EXHIBIT B
 
EMiSSION llMlThTiONS AND CONDITIONS
 

Equity Supply Company 
P.O. eo. 519 
1(11i.peli. MT 59901 

The above'nomcd company i. her.inoh.. rc'crr~ to a~ • Equity Supply•• 

SECTION I: Affected Facfiitiu 

A.	 Planl Localion; 

1.	 A tua rr.., ".,j .!!~ c~un;ng p~nt known II E~"ity #1. locateQ on WeM 
Monllne Ind Jrd Avtnllt Nonl> in Il>e city limits of l(alispell. Me>ntana. 
ISection 22. Township 29 North, Range 2\ West. Flalhead County] 

2	 A grein end fenilize' elevetor known .. Equity 12. 10CIted on Center 
Sttfle: Ind 5th Avenue West In the City ~mi!S of I(llispeh. Montana. 
(S.ot;on 22. TDWM~.ip 29 Nortl>. Range 21 West. Flalhead Countyl 

B.	 Affected EQuipmenl aM Fee;iities: 

Equity 1\ • Food MiA trod Ste.J CloaninQ Plant 
Ma)(lmum 

fioc,ss/tcWqtr.C'f' eroce" eal' Cent'o! Equipment 

1. 8ulI< Unloadit>, ICrain Rteeiving) 60 IOn.1ht	 StSllonary chute 
.2.	 Bull< Unload"'Q tSud G..:n) 10 ton.lh, C,clon. t2494 elmI 

Wltelescopln" ChU1 If 
3. Natural Gas 8oi14'f'{tot'-: S;'\Qley 1.1 MMBTU/h'	 No"e 
4. Grain D<vlntlSNo...... ModI! 1.120 11 tonslhr	 SlItiOnIry chuteteloled 
6. Gre'" Claa..;"g Altonl/h'	 Cycl.",. 13690 c II",) 
6. Gre", Mitr.n; 

• ROil" IT.:II Mot'IIcc U' • 30' 6,onlll>l Cyeionel1SOO tIm) 
.. H&~ mill P'.lel E:v.e Straak 6A.L. 6 lOtI."" Cyclone (1000 clm) 

7. I'tIet Cool,,/C""'ornla PoIoI IoIlIi 4 lontA!'	 Cye'.",e pOOO elm) 
8. BVI~ lOldl~ (G,ain S>.icoinol &0 tons/tV "#	 Tdett~pin; c.hu'e 
S. Bull< loIdlng IF"" Shipping) 5IGn.II>,	 TtJtttoph,O r;h\.lto 

EculIY '2 . Gr.in anol F.rtlJil" £Iava,o' 

Mu1mum 
PUK,"tlES!ulpm."t etOcou Brt' CgttUpJ Equit;tI"t."lt 

1. B...... Unlcadlng IG,.'" ~lCt;vin91 to ,,,,,"IN	 $tiltionary c:l,ute 
2. Grein Oryi"&.'Hv.... .'1;;t'2"0 20 tons/hf Stationary -tl"tute: 
3, Sulk l.OUlr-a (G'll4'" St"Jppir.gl 90 tonlltl' T"escoPin~ chute 
4.	 Bull< UnlO<din. lFMlUt.,j 301onlll" S':.JtK)l\Iry ctl\,l'i.e/ciDste 

..,stem 
S.	 Built Loacing IF"",U•.,1 16 tll<111?1, Stationary elluta witll 

eUSl.ox. 
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SeCTION 11: Limitations and Ccnditrons 

A. Emis$~on UmltlliQru lnd Con-ditions~ 

, •	 Equlry Supply shall n01 causl or luthorize Imi..ioN 10 b. discharged ioto th.
 
outdoor atmosph.re from aoy sourCI ins~allld l'ter Novlmber 23, '968 thaI
 
extlibit In opaciry 01 twenty perCllnt' 120%1 or grnter .veroged Over tl", t61
 
cOnllwtlvt min<r.lI. This applie; 10 the eyclone Slack Imlssions from the uec
 
grain Ulk>ading, saed e1.Mling. roller mill. Nnlmtlf rom. and p.nct cool.r. (ARM
 
16.8.14041
 

2.	 Equiry Supply shill not cause or .uthorize Imissio'" to be discharged Into thl
 
outrloer Il'r.osphtrt from .ny sourc. L'lstaHed prior tG November 23. 1911S Ihat
 
.1lhibif an ooacilY ollolty percent' (40%) or 9'"I.r a_aged over si" lSI
 
consecutiv. mioutes. This IppUes to. but i. 0'" limited to. the buildiog vents.
 
loadlog and unlolding chutlS. lARM 16.8.14041
 

3,	 Equity Supply sh.n operate til. Equity 'lind Equity f2 facilities so as not to
 
CitJ5t or authorite emissions 1'0 bed-ischlfged irao the atrnospt'1:t:re from iC:tS$
c 

roadl. PlrXlng lou. or the general p!arn properrl' ;ny vis;ote lugltiv@ emis:s.iN,£ 
that e"Nbit opaciry of five perc.ot' 15%1 or great...vtragtd o.er ,i'" t6l 
conUcuti"" minutts. Th's applil& 10 fugiti"e emi$sio"s from any hauHrog,
 
hen,U'9. I"ading, .nd unloading operation. lAAr:TI
 

4.	 EQuity Supply shall l'Ial all uopaved ponl<ms at th. hew roads, access loads. 
p.,..jog lou. and the g.oeral pilot atlt with water .ndlor chemiei! duSt ­
supprlssem ts necessary to maim.in compl'a",. with tha 5% oplcitY' 
limit. lion. 

5.	 EQui", Sup"ly shall operata aod maintain all eminion conno! equipment.
 
Jdenlifi.d in ~ I.B ts dl'.llilln&d to proYid.ll1e ITWlimum conlrol of .it
 
poQ"tanlS.
 

6.	 Tha he.... 01 operltion of Ih. faed mijl end seed cle.oing plant IEquitY 11 j shail
 
be Umired to 20 hows pet dav and 1200 tons per ,.V 01 l/fain throughput lor all
 
proc.un except lor the grlin drying proc.... The gr.in drying proClSS shall b.
 
limited to 24 hours per day and 4000 I\oIlfS per year.
 

7.	 Th. ~ou,. 01 opetltion 01 tile feed mlll, seed "ening pl.nt and arein crylt,
 
tEquiTy #11 sha. ba limited 10 4000 !lolA per "lIr.
 

8.	 The hours of opetation 01 the grlin .nd I.ttilitcf Il!evator lEquity f21 shali b.
 
Umited to 1B hours per cl8V."d 1440 tons per dAy 01 grain thro<JvhPut .od 480
 
toOS P.~ d.y of t."ili••t throughput. The gra;' drying procaSs shaQ be limit,ctt
 
24 hours per day and 3200 hollNl p.r yaar.
 

, Opacity shall be detlllT'Jn.d .ccoroing to 40 CFR. Pa" SO, Apc.noix A. Method 9 Vlaual
 
Dltlilmination 01 Opacity .1 Emissions Irom Statlon.ry Soutces.
 

2 
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9.	 The hours of operation of the grlin and fertilizer ele....ator and grain drying 
process (Equity 12) shall be limited to 3200 hours. per year. 

B.	 Operational Re~orting Requirement: 

EquilY Supply shall supply the Department of Health Ind Environmt!nlll Sciences Air 
QUIlilY BurelU with In Innual Iminion inventory for the following listed emission 
points. The Innual eminion Inventory report must be submined In writing (0 the 
.epartment by March 1 01 thl 10110wing cllendar yelr. The emiiSion inventones shall 
Include the following ptoduction and emission hwentory Information: 

1. Bulk Unloading (Grain) 

2. Bulk Unloading (Seed) 

3.­ Grain Orylng 
4. Grain Cleaning 
5. Grsin Milling (RoUer mill) 
6. Grain Milling (Hammer mill) 
7. Pellel Cooler 
8. Bulk lOlding (Grain) 

9. Bulk Loading (Feedl 

1. BUlk UnJolding (Grain) 

2. Gr.ln Drying 
3. Truck Bulk loading (Grain) 

4. Rail Buik loading (Grain) 

oul' Unloading (Fertilizer' 

8. 

• Toni of grain reclived. 
• TOIOI hours of u,"oading operation, 
• Tons of seed grain received. 
• Tora! hourI at unloading op,ration. 
• Total hours of drying operation. 
• Total hours of cleaning operation. 
• Totll hOUI1l of milling operition. 
• Totll houlS 01 ml~ing operation. 
• Totlr hours of pellet cooler operation. 
• Tons of grli,; shipped. 
• Total hours of loading operation. 
• Tons of feed shipped. 
• Total hours of loading operltion. 

• Tons of grain received. 
• TOlal hours 01 unloading operation. 
• Total houra 01 drying oparatlon. 
• Tons of grain shipped. 
• Total hours of loading operation. 
• Tons of grain shlpped. 
• Total hours 01 10adinl1 operation. 
• Tons of fertilizer received. 
• Total hours of unloading operation. 
• Tons of grain shipped. 
• Total hoUri of loading oparation. 

Re 1 ces P ed: 
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1.	 Equil'( Supply s!'>ali mllnfai" .ecofl:b 01 daily p,oc"<:.on .'tes .nd daily ho",,, o'
 
operatlon lor Ihe lollowing items Il$ted i" Se<t'on II.:&:
 

E<l",ity ": Items 1. 2, 8. and 9. 
Eq",,1y '2; Items " 3.4. 5. and 6.
 

These records Shell be IvaHlble for inspection by t~,l drpan:mem and wi!l tf
 
s",bmjned tc· the deplrlment ",pon reo",e.t.
 

2.	 EQ",ity S"'Oply .ha" m,imain ..co.ds of dally ho"" 01 operaticn for the 'cHewing
 
Items li"ed in Section n.8.1.;
 

Equity,l: Items 3. 4. 5. 6. and 1. 
[<luil'( 12; Itlm 2.
 

Tht!$e record, Sohall be ~vaiJable tor it'IspcCticn by ~:':f.:I de-pat1m.ent and <N~! c.~
 

submil1ed to the de~lrlmenl upO" requesl.
 

3.	 Equity Supilly shall keep these reccrds 1$ permaM".: business lecolds lcr <
 
minimum of Ii.. (51 yeals.
 

4.	 E<luil'( Supply ahsa plcvide an annual lepOrl identj!ylng any day. In whiCh the
 
Iimltatio"a in Section I.A.6. 1 and 8 are exceeded. TM rapor\ ahan be $Ubrr.;~,:
 

by March t of each year.
 

C.	 Tl'.e department may lequire additional emis£ion. tesling c., SOUlces in the piani .~: ­
ARM 16.8.704 Te~f1ng Requirements. 

O.	 EQuil'( Suoply must mainla", a copy or the lilt <ilJ1~ly Inp<:lition It th. Kalilpell Equity
 
Supply /Nit> oHioe and mlk. tl\!.t copy Ivan"ble fOI Insp'.:"'n by department oO:loooel
 
"pon request.
 

E.	 Equil'( Supply Inall comply wit!> all Oth.f appliclble Itau. 1'''0/11 Ind local l,wI ane
 
regulation•.
 

SeClion III; Goneral Conditions 

A.	 Jnlpeclion • Th. feeipill'll .hlB allo.. Iha departmam'1 looresenlative. acc." 10 lh.
 
lource It all ftuonable lime. 101 me PUlpOI. 01 mlking int~e~icns. aurveys, topee:i",
 
umalu, obtait1ing data, ludlting .ny monilClring l<luij>mcnl (eEMS;' CERMS) 01
 
oburvlng Iny monitorlng Of testing. and otherwise cOMuc;ng a~ neceU4l'( func;ions
 
I.lated tCl this stipulation.
 

e.	 Complianea with SllltVfes and Rt;ulations • Speclfic US'ling ct leQlJlIeme:'1lS. limitll;on~.
 

and co"ditlone contained hcrein dou nOt lelilve the ap.iicant from compliance wi:n ali
 
ippJiC<lole .tatme. Ind Idminlsuative regulltionl inelU<llr,. imlnemams Ih.,.:o. r.;'
 
waive me hght of the deplrtment 10 l"'lui,. C<lmplilnc. wi::> IU apolicaole Illlut.. ano
 
administtItiYa 18gulatlone. Including amendments thlltl•.
 

C,	 Entorcemem .. Vio' ations of limitations, eonditlons and re:\'ltf''!Tlcms contained he!'t:l'l 
may conltltute grounds 101 penalti.s. 

a ed: 
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Equity Supply Cor:o;w/ 

I. IMtoduCllon/Ptocen Oescrilltion 

Equity Supply operates an existing leed mill and u!d Cio.ning plant lo;nawn as Equity 11, 
located on Wasl Montana and 3,d A"enue Nonn Ind a ~rain and lenllinr ele"ator knovm as 
EQuity 12, located on Cenler Strool and 5ttl Aver.•' \,/,,:, bottllocltedin tne ci~f lim!> 01 
Kalispell, Monllna. 

The Equity 11 lacililY rece;../.a and ships grain aroc ,Is;; manu/aClurg IUd. Allhi. I.,;lily, 
grain is received from lhe growet In trucks, The ,,.in i' .ither bad dumped or botlom 
dumped into I hopper and lI\e grain then g,avilY I.ows into Ine bool 01 \he butkel elevator. 
Once 11\. linin hal been dumped h is handled .....hr.In·1 c!cnd 11'$1_. The grain is Ihen 
ahovaled by a bucklt IYpe elevator and directed intO I .:~rage bin, If Ihl grain has a hi911 
moi.1wre conlent Ills drild to prevant mold. It II",e ,r.in Is sl1ipped, II Is re·elevaled ind the' 
IlFl"ily teed Inlo ,..;i Catl, A telescoping chute i& une 10 reduci pa"icu:.te Imissior,s znd 
demage to the gliin as it I:ows inlO Il1e 'ail car. 

Gteln used for the manufocturing of fccd Is gr.vity fcc direclly from tile ovc,lIcac bins to 
processing equipmenl. miloer Ihen blgglnO or bu;~ 10iced, The equipment used in the 
manufaeturing of Iha feed are Itlo Memco 1B" x :::0' ficil., Mill, Prater Eluo Streak 6AL 
Hlmme, MiA, Ind a Califomi. Pellet Min Model 2c;A. Tne emissi"n. from lhe.. proceuo. Ir~ 

conltoRed by thf1!1 RPlteto cyclones. 

Equity" also receivlS seed or,in from the glOw" lor de.ning, TI\e seed g,ain i. ,,"cuumed 
oul of Ihe tItlC~ using, 1a''OScoplng chute ,nd cyciono. The .eed Is Inen clnned u.iog • 
..parate cyc(one Ind stored in • bin until the I,,:ire Ic.~ has been unload.d .nd cllaned, The 
.IOfagl bin 01 clean seed 1s then loaded back inlo thl wek Ihrough • IllucDIllng cl1ute. 

The Equity 12 faCiUtY rlCtlives and ships 918ln and fant5ter. At this 'acility. grain ;s reClivld 
from the grow" in tnlCl<s. The grain 1a eithe' back d,,",~ld Of bonom dumped into • hoppe, 
,nd 1111 9'''' IheJlllravlT:y flows Into the booI of tho bucur ellvalOl!, Once Ille grain has beer 
dumped It is handled within a dosed aystam. Tne gr.in is thfn elevaled by .. buckel IYPI 
elevlto, and dirlcted inlO a .torage bin. It the grain illS a hlgh molsture conlonl it I. dried 10 
~,*".nl 1I\01d. When Ille grain IS II\lllll'Cl. il is rHiavllla 1M tllen oravity teed Into rsll ears. 
A lelucoplng ehute Is IIHd to teduce partlculalS emissions .nd eamage to tile groin IS It !loy., 
Inl" the ..u car. . 

AI the Imllizer plant, bullt Ilranular I.roli:.r ,. ott·/o.ded Itom tin c.,s. ele",ted .nd S[O,ed in 
il.t bins. When needld It Is removed from Iho bin. by • Bobelt, pul in a scate. Ulll\$tetfed by 
eonveyot to the b1e"dtr, r.-e1e"ated and g'avitY I.; into Ihe INCk or Iraile,. Tho ::rlili,.~ is 
loaded through I Slitloniry ~hule with. sock 10 ,.duee peniculata emiuions. 

93 Page: 33 of 235 
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II.	 Applicable Rules and Rl!aulation! 

A.	 ARM 16.8.821. ",mbien! Air OueliTy Standards for PM·10: This section requires that
 
the 24-nour and annual average concentrltions of ?M·10 in the ambient air not excete'
 
the set r.andards. (See Section V)
 

B.	 ARM 16.8. Subchopter 14. Emission Stenduds. ir,c!uding but not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16.8.1401 Panicu!ate Man!r. Airborce. This section requires reasonoble
 
precoutions for fugitive emissions scurces end Reasonably Avoilable Control
 
'7c:::,nolo~y ,RAeT; iar existing rL/;hive SC;l,,;tCU located in a noncinainme!11 ar~: 

The depanment. in consultation with EPA. hos determined thot the use 01
 
chemical stabilization or paving on IT.ajor haul roods will satisfy these
 
requirements.
 

2.	 ARM 16.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants. Tnis section requires an opacity
 
limitotlon 01 20% lor oil stocks or v,ots in",lIed el1er November 23. 1968 and
 
1;0% for ell stacks or vents inStalled prior to November 23. ; 968.
 

III.	 RACMIRACT Determination 

Under section 1891aH1 HC) of the omended Clean Air Act of 1990. moderate are. S,... 
Implementation Plans ISIP's) must contoin ·reasonably ovailable conuol measures" IRACM) foe 
the control of PM-! a emissions. RACM for $Iationary sources 1$ the application of reesonably 
ovoileble conuol technology IRACT). Since rhe Kalispell.,.. hos been designated os a 
nonaltlinment for PM·10 by EPA. RACT must be applied 10 those stotienory sourCes which 
cause or contribute to the nonanainment area.	 ­
A RACT determination is required for: 

A.	 Process Paniculate Stack Emissions . 
A cyc~one woulc provide the reasonable levol of panicul.te control 190%1. EquitY 
Supply currently uses 0 cyclone for poniculate contrOl from the seed grain unloading. 
seed cleaning. roller mill, hammer mill. and pellet coole~. Ttl! o:!~~!r"'!~~!"'t has 
determined thot the cyclones will constitute RACT for these sources .. 

B.	 Process Fugitive Emissions 

The o'nly process emission points not controlied by rhe cYclone control system will qe
 
the grain and fe~jliZBr unloading and loading. The fugitive panlculate emissions from
 
the.. point lOurc.. will I>e contrOlled through the us. of telescoping loading chutes.
 
stationory chut.. with. dust lock. or by minimizing the product drop height during
 
product loodout. The depanment hos determined thrt these controi m...r ,·re. c'm,tlu
 
RACT for these sources In this case.
 

C.	 Fugitive Road Oust Emissions 

MeT for fugitive rOld dust emis5ions tor !ourees of thls type hilS been dete~ined by
 
the departmen.t to be the use of water or c~emicil subilization.
 

~ ...~ $upuS,de,,: "17/13 

2 
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lV. Emis.sicns Inventory 

Tohl ,,,tllty biuhl'.1 

louree 

!qr.tt 1'1 '1 t-"tO "'rl/yr) 
lqulty 112,1,':0 hrs/'f'l'" 

loul lloIi •• IICIr,l, 

tr:.f~Y 
15P '111-10 IIOlt. vet CO SO.. 

"i;;~~o;···;,;~ :;~ .. "" ;~:~; ..."-;:~. _."";:;~""._" ~:;;" 
Equhy I) :u.n.1O 161.20 0.00 0,00 0.00 0.00 
l~ltY .2 

";;U:;;"";~2 :;;".0" ~~: ~;-"""";:~""" --i:;o"""" "~: ~ ~" 
10nt &...lnlO1'"" 

'0' ...- ~ .. 
n.oo· 16.1:10 

lulk l,rllc":-fl"ll tiMid Grl'n) 
14.1\11: Url~c~!,.,. C:rtln leceho\f'lliII) 

12.00 '.00 
••tur,t Ga',lol ler 0.27 ••68 0.020.47 0.47 l.la 

U •.t.O l.U 

Gr_t" Cl••"lr'!I 
Cr,," Dryff'1j '.'0 o.a' 

0..... DoD 
,.lln toolert 
Gr.fn .nllnc 

0.16 a.cI 
U..,ltor Leu (IItllCltou:le) \le.Of 17 •.0
 
11,11'1 I.....,,.. (Crt In Stllppt""J
 1.50 ].15 
IlJlt Loadl .... fJnd Stllppl .....) ....~:~ .....~:~~ .....•...............................
 

,94." 17.11 3.1I't Q.Z1 0.68 0.02
 

\b/dly 
TIP ""'10 rOJ( VOC. CO so, . 

no.oa HO.DD
 
lui\. Unlc:ldl .... CS-.d I:Or,ln)
 
lul\ Unlctdl"" (Grtln hc,lvint) 

120 ..00 60..00
 

_,tu"\ eta lollir
 1.55 1.55 11." '.10 CI." 
15'.80 29.00G,..l" Dry'" 5<'<10 '.'0Gut" et.... ''''' '.62. l.l\Gr.'n Jlllll,...

\.60 ••eo
 
U .....tor bp CIMed\_.,

,.U.t tool",.. 

\100.00 276.00
 
luL'" LOI'd' .... (Grain IIIlppl ....) .
 1\.00 51.50 
• '-Iu, L.et:It".. C'hd Itl.fppl"l) ....~ :~~ ~:~~ . 

1910.07 T74.!1 '1.'0 1.'" 1.70 0."
lDt.~ blulCN 

I. laud Clft •• U prac...n ucept ,rain d~r .,..tl.... lO hClUt"l/cay.
 
aaaed Cltl Irl'n dryIr oPlnti,.. Z' llOUt.fd.ly.
 

Finel Stillul.ldon; t1l711.! 

3 

.Sourc. 
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Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 
P 0 am 

~rlJUU ".t.e to lent!IiI,.
 
.0\11".. of __r.t\C'l": ~fUl hr/-rr
 

lainiCl" helot: 0.6 t./l~ tlrucc )·02·C'Q'·Q.~1 ~,. to}
 
tOfttr·"O~ tfflcht'li:yI 01.
 
c.tt(.\ll.ticrwt O.M tbJ/tWl • 6Q.CO 1:cna/llr • 1'.'00 l~l\f"
 

:U,.OO t~,,...,. •'GOQ 'rorlyr • O.QOo) • .",.1\0 '" n.el) ton'Jr~
 
n.oo tonl/yr • n.tQ- .. O.CCO) • n.oo tUlS/n
 
3:6.00 tlDolll.l • l:D hrs/.y • (1.00 • 0.00.) • nC.ea ~t1IC'.f' 

tets.. itiln , ..CfOf': G.3 rev,:,::"': (,:.~a.:: )·-:1·~:;'::. ;.;.: ::;­

ton1:r'Gl EffidM::Y: 0:­
C.ic.uhtf~: t •.1t1O tblftr:t\ III 6:.to t""s/"" a ".00 tbl/h,
 

~ •• OO ltll/llr· 4CCO 'Artyr • 0.0005 tClt'll/Lb • 36.C'C 'oncl.,r
 
36.DO tonl/yr .. (1.eo .. 0.0001 '" 3.6..00 tCln't/<r"
 
1I.0IJ: lbSIl<r • lO !'art/Ciy - (1.00 .. 0.00) .. :UC.tC lC't./l:';
 

'1"-(::.1$ .UWt to ,,,,,,,,,!If" 
"001'"501 cperatlM: ,eta "Atl.". 

f."\hlian 'a-tlu"': 0.6 IbI/lQl'l ~rslCC. J·~t·o;6·D', poIJ' Ie)
 
tOl'l:tro-t tfll"~7! ~ (1 ...,...,.,. CYC:~OftitJ
 
C.lcuht;O'W. O•.e lDl!fCll' .. la.toO ..../hr tri, ,.~ tbJ/l'It
 

'.00 lbil/ll., • .-000 P4rfYr - O.OOO! tOftll:/Lb • 12.00 tl:N/yr
 
'iLOO 'COt\l/yr • O.tG • a.Gee> • 12.00 tOftilyr
 
t.tO \bslft~ • lC hr.!~.,. • Cl.DG • -Q-.GO} " l~O.Ga l~/~..'t
 

",,\0 foohah... : ­
hliuiClt\ henr: 0.1 11:C/tOPl (MUce 3·C:Z·otl4·0. e-•• aD)
 
('ctur.l fttt-cllnC')': 01 (tr,",',,~ ~(O'IItJ
 
t,,(cu\ulonJ: 0..100. &blltilll" • '.0.(0 '0f'lI;/h~ • ).00 \bI/l\r
 

3.00 la:./I'lr • 'COO kr/"r • a.COOS ' ....Ilb • a.tO t .....!yf

t: :~~~..~t;~,~:·~~~::0'~O:.:07?'60.~ ltll/da)' 

e_infe.tl .~c::(': 11.: l';~/~:·':' ::.: ... J U'·41. Lilt.') 

j:rr:~~:=,,1.1~1.0·' !141l11 (l"fOftllll~ rrfft C(IIJlenY) 
e.tc'I'bli_: 67..'0· 10". U"l!.". • U U./10-6 f'C") .... I.Coe, to'\lJl~ • 0.(1 t:'J"Alyr 

"'·11) t..... t_: 

fa.....t., 'f<1:¢r~ 11.1 tbIJJtC'" .t1 'f:' U'·4%. L'~1)
 
COM,.t Ifrtctthry: OJ.
 
'wl c.....""'tiau 67.5' 10.... ft"3/'(T (Infor-tion f,.. 'C~"'t1
 
hLcv1.t'ClnI; 67.S0· 10'" tt"'3/yr • ,,, Lbelt..., ,...., lUi • a.COO! fOlW/UIi • '.'" k ..... /:tr
 

litOx lJ!,lssl .... l 

l!!lIoh.l~ 'r:e~tr: '00 't11/10"6 U"') tU -<-''''1:. 1+~'1) 
CClnU'ol Ui\dP.'q': a:. 
'~l tM'''''PffOfl: 61.!0 1.0'''' ff"':S/yr (lft1~'Cfon 'fa I:~) 
Ctlc",la,'cn, .7,,~. 1Q'" 't"'lJrr • ,Ot) lbl:/tO"" 11'" ... Q.GOOS t ..../l'b • :s•.M t~r 

4 
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Subjec ounty
Air Quality Control 
P 0 am 

l"iulert Fleto,.: I lta/10'" 11"3 ItS UP-42. I.I,°n 
t.cntr.l IH\cl...-:yl C~
 
..... ~ CaNUlptlcn: 61.511 t,:'! U·]/yf (1l"lfol"Nt1on frCII C~ny)
 
C.. lcul.tlllf\&l 61.'0· 10"' h.L3,yf" • 8 l~/'O"'6 It''3 !'iin • 0.co05 t~"J:i!~ ~ D.H tc;l\lJ'I'f
 

to !lIfuiClN. 

b1inicn '.tCht: 20 It:./IO''' ft"l ,.t U'·42. 1.'-"
 
CClI'Ivol Efficiency: 01 .
 
' ....1 COf\IU$:tion: 67.'0 'C'"' tt'"3/yr. <t""OMM.lon f:":ft '=r.'1l'II\Y)
 
Calcu{a'Chw,.: 67.S0· 10"6 Ic"3/yr • 20 1~/l0"" ft~J In ·O.t"CiO! t;-",t!:l • O.!d Ctlo"'.I1yr
 

lOa E"lulOf\l~ 

bolutOt' ,ae-tor: 0.6 It:./10·6 ""3 ioft CAP·'Z, 1.'-1)
 
CMtro( lftlcienc'f& 0:
 
'uel CON~tlo,,: 6?SO \0'" (Infcl""lIIIIt'on fr:r:t. ctll'flol"y)
 ft"'/.,.'
C.\cuhtiana:	 '?50" 10'"' 't~3/yf' • 0.6 l~110"6 ft"'] ; .... O.OCl~~ ~:"".J/\b • O.OZ t,,"slyr 

't~e&t Ut.:	 ".00 tons/lit 
)laurs of opec.tion: 4000 tltly, Z4 hn/doly 

UP hruion-; 

b1iuion hcton Q.7 IM/UIl u.nSel: )·02·O~·C14. PlIR N)
 
Ccnt:rol U'lciency: D1.
 
C'lcululOf\&~ 0.70 lbs/tDn " 11.0CI tons"'r • 7.10 lbe/l'·r


7.10 It:eltn'' 4000 hr/yr " 0.OC05 t.--/lb • 15.40 tOl'\&ty.· 
15.1,0 tON/yr " ('.00 - 0.0001 • '5.40 tCll&/yr 
7•.,0 ll::l/hr·" 210 hr&/~y" (1.00 • 0.00) " 1lJo.!: l~sJ:.&'f 

"-10 L..iIl101'l1: 

blAlen '.etor: 0." It:.ltcn ~'SScC ]-02-006'04.. "';1: 80} 
tentrol lfftctel"l"Y: OX 
telcutttiona: o.no 'ba/Con" \\.00 '.--/tlr • '.11 It:elhr,.2' 'M/"r " c.ooo tlr/yr ' 0.0005 tON/lb • 2.42 t~t"~·· 

1.U tON/y" " (l.CO • O.OtIC) • 2.'2 t~/yr 
'.21 ltla/tlr· 24 "tl/AY'" 0.00 • 0.00) • 29.04 lb5/Ctoy 

G.raln Cl.."lhl 

pr"'l ht_t '.00 ION/nr
 
Mour••f tlpIr&tlon: 4000 hr/yr 20 hrllc!oly
 

lSP hl,.IGnls 

latul.,. '.clor: J 'mit_ CAusec ].02·006-03. Jlfge eD)
 
Control EffictllflCYS '0: (cYChN)
 
c.ltulttIDnl: '.OG tonl/"r " 1.00 lba/ton • 17.00 It-/h''
 

27.00 n../nr • 4000 tJr/yP " D.OD~ tCll'\l/lb " "'.Ct! tor:a/yr 
5&. ..00 t~/yr • (1.00 • 0.900) " '.40 tCN/.,r 
27..00 l~/"r • lD t1r.I*Y " (1.00 .. G.~O) • "'.00 It:s,':.-y 

,.·\0 1a1..1..... ' 

EtI".lan '.cIlDr: 0.45 It:.lton (,A,S!ec J"02-006-01, PlU 10) 
tonrrot ffflcfttll:Y: fa: (C"rt'IClI'lI) 
blC\l\.tI_,	 '.00 tON/"r " 0.1,5 ltl/tcn .. 4.0li It.&lh~ 

4.0' It:eJl\r • 40'lJ0 tlr/yr .. 0.0005 tana/l: , 8.10 't:'" ':•• 

e.1D tONtyr " (1.00 • a.toO) • 0.•' tma/yP 
4.05 1t&/l\r" 2C 1\"'/dly" (1.00" 0.11;0) • 8.10 It:a/w~ 
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athead County 

Air Quality Control 
ro ram 

'~'lY.ts" hltt: 11.00 1;~'''.!"fA.lt. tf optn'tClf'~ '0« ~tJ'ft' 

TV l~il$lGn'-: 

r_"lIion hc:tO"-: 0.1\ tb!'t:lll V"Kt )·-Q2..0c.·a1S. P"t e.4)
 
tMt:r-O\ lJfic:1.-cy~ so: (:)ot~cr'IiI'
 

C"l(:Ul.tl~~ C.~1 1t:t1liC"'\· H.t} ttmJ"''' .. 1.1\ 'h/~t'

i.:n ttan!lf ••ttt ~r'J • • O.oot~ 11:"'-1./\1) • " ..62 1~/1r
 
'.f'- t¢"'.l/'1* 'I {L~:;- :.~~} ":~'46 l,""/tr
 
t,!1 tN!",r· l~ ~f'l/C'ar· (1.0;.. tL~C}. ".U IbtiJely
 

'''IU'''" fa<:tV: c~,c, n:.I';~ unSt~ )·t2·~·O"r ~,. fJo) [Ion;":' ~~:,~ ::;:
 
(<w"tr-t>l unci-toN;::)': m (C}rt!cneJ
 
C.-l:;:1,ll,nIO".t.: G.lt:! IbI/l:"'".· ".'0 f..COl"'t/hr • t.,. IiIa/1lr
 

i.~" ~~/l!.r • '"O:Q ~Nyt .. C.OOO! t~Jtb • 1.!1 tOl'S{yr
 
l.l! t~/.,,, r f~.t':I • O.\OCI) • C.2J lens/.,...
 
&.16 Im/ilr • 1? t.fJlU'! • cLt-c • C.") • 1.11 tbt/u.,.
 

b~t'J1 htt~ 4.C'l rON/III'
 

.-oo..'!'J t' 1¥<l1'.,jP"\: .00' 1>tI'rl'
 

t..lulOl'"l '.'foft c.l ItlI/tu.. UHf:,' )-02'00e'16, M.f 24)
 
CDftfrol E. ff;c..rcy: 901: CtydOlW'l
 
C'h\llettOhf,: 1'.20 tlJil/ll«l. • 4.C~ ~OI'lII/I\r • 0•• lbl/l!u'
 

o~ae \blthr • ,eN t.."/fr .. O.o-X! t~llb .. t.ftJ l.-I,r 
'\.60 uns/'1r 11 (1.tO • C.ie)" G.t. tonl/y" 
C.&: ltafAr • la: anIC.,y ... (I.eo ~ C.90J -. ! •.., ti:ll{ClY ­

r,~tu:{on ,.,i.ol: O.llbtlt:::l'l urnte 3·Ol~00I·14.,... 14) (.A.''''' ,OS ~t UP)
 
COf'ltrol fffjdf'f'C'(: 9O'X (~tt .... l
 
[a1t.lIluiGnt: C.lee tb/tOO'\'" ••1:' fOI'\.I/f'Il''' a.w ~t:l/hr
 

0.4-0 Lta/'!Il' • 4~t'1 Plr-tyr .. 0-.0(10) tOlW/lb" o.n t~/yr
 

C..leO t¢t\l/.,.· • (LC-o ~ 0.00) • 0." tens;"r
 
rJ.'-O ~./jlor • ~ -'l"lf'.,. .. U.!rJ • 0.90) .. 0.80 ln/~)l
 

'rot.,,", "tt~ 6C.e¢ t~~(!l.·
 
11«:1. ,f apt,,'; llW'l: ,a'30 "'/'Ir
 

n' hhl'l;nI~ 

hl.,lQl\ '4clor: 1.~ It./t:l''1 Qn~:t '~0l·CC6·oe.~ ..... 1.0)
 
C:on:trtl Iff'ctenry~ OS
 
CalC1.lt ..tiOl\':	 1~~:~ talt3t' • ~:.':O -:;J"...I~1 • j:).t.: \:tIJAf
 

90.'0 l,bI,'kr • ,,-to Ilr/Yf" • 0.*5 teww;/lb • tk.CO \rI"4/yr
 
l!:.CO lON/yr .. O.CC • a.OO) • ' ••00 ,,,,,,1y1'
 
fO.tO ~-=-r.:." • c': tl~J/~.Y· (1.« • 0.00) • tto;~oo It.Jdn
 

pl"lon 'U-u"': O.D US.l:,.,., O'~1~ 3·tl2·0a.·c.a. Pi'- t~)
 
C::nt!'a-L Uff,ltf'Cy~ ~
 
c...\wbUOl"lll~ D.2JO t~/t ... • ,-Q.~ t-./Jl-'- • 13.10 I."U'
 

tJ.IO t*-lu .. ,,~.:a ftrl'll' II> tl.DOd t,tn.JlIJ" 11•.0 tonlJ".
 
21•.$0 tON/)'T' II> ~1.OC .. 0.. 00) • ~1~64 tt/lffl/yr
 
11.10 'a'ftr ~ 10' I\"s/h,. .. (1.00 .. '0.00) • tn.oo It-Ie:.., 

es:	 Dated: 
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Cater 15 
STATE OF MONTANA athead county 
AIR QUALIT 

PL 
Air Quality Control 
Pro ram 

Proe... leu: so.co ~:J'.. /ht
 
MDUr. af opera"fcrt: ~::) 'fIr/'lt 20 tin/CAy
 

blulcn ,.:~:.: 0.30 lba/ttll"l onsee ]·02-006"e., ~,. &0] 
Con1.,o( IH~;:"'Cf: 751 n.'act.9h't u\ttlt) 
c..~cl,jhtiot:r.: C.10 Lbi/tOl'l· 50.00 IaN/hr. 1'.CO lbl/'" 

~! .CO LbI!tI, to "OCo hrf"lr .. D.OO~ tGN/\b • 30.c,o tON/yr 
!~.OO "onl/yr to (1.DO • 0.15) • 7.50 tON/y' 
~",o LbS/hr • 20 h,a'dly· (1.00 • 0.1'5) • 75.00 lks/cay 

EII'ulon 't::::-: 0.11 lDlI1C1"l unstt )·lll·D06·C6. pIIU EoO)
 
Contrll Eft\:~ .....c·fl 7'51. (hhn~jP'll chwh)
 
C.lc:.ll.tlCt'.I~ :. t1 lbs/ton ... 50.CO tUII/'" • 41.50 lbl/'"
 

i.SO 'bill'" • '-ODD tltf.,.r • a.Doo!; tON/lb • U.GO ttlls/yr 
11.00 tons/yr • (1.00 • O.~) • 3.1! t~/yr 

!.~O its''', • 20 lIrll/diy • (1,00' O.15) • 3l.50 'bI'''''' 

Proc... lUi: 5.liD t",,,rr.r
 
llou,.. of optruhwon t::.: 'fIt/yr 2:0 tI,.,c.'1
 

UP ,.iuiCIN: 

bh.iCofl .. :~::": 0.10 lbe/ton O.fSlct 3·01·0Q6-t;.6, ~" tel)
 
COl"lUcl Iffh:.-cy: ",1 n.l ..t:lplnt Clllonl)
 
c..tc",latfOl"'.I: :.30 lbl/ton· '.00 t_IM • 1.'0 lN/hr
 

~ .SO tbl/tlr • .r.ooO hr/yt' • 0.0005 t~/lb • 3.00 tot\£/yr 
~.DO ttN/yr to '1.00 • D.75) .0.15 tON/yr 
1.'0 '''/1'1, • 20 I'I"/dI' • (1.00 • O.'S) • 7.50 lbl/c»Y 

"'·10 bl •• t.. : 

._iuhn fac.::r; O. t3 1t../\0I'l UfS$CC 3·D2·D06·C6, plit. t.3)
 
Contrc( UH:~r"C".': 15; (Telesc;c;linl c.hlol':"
 
c..l eul "ter.l: ~.13 Lbl/~on· S.Oo tON/hr. D." 'kII/"r
 

D." lbl!tlr • "COG "rf" • O.OOOS t~"b • 1.30 tV~/yr 
1.30 t.,."r· O.DO • O.~). O.D "ON/yr 
0.65 lbl/llr • 2D !'Irl/d.y • 0:.00· 0.75) • 3.25 lbt/~I'f 

[~I~R • 
Gra'" II'd '.rttL lilt' llnilOr 

ArnIoIl I_..aten Iltn (A\lDV.~ll~ 10 

<0 sex 

lult UnlCllldtng (lir.tn 'tc:.f.,t~J 16.40 43.20
 
Gratn Dry''''' 22.4. l.l2
 
I\Wltor Lega ",..dtQUl..) 216.DO ll.12
 
lullt LNdtl"ll (Gr.'n l"lpplnt) 10.&0 4.66
 
kilt unlOlidlng H.rtfthtr) 0." •• 44

I",llt Loed'"., ('.r':I\'lI~) •. 12 .... 
~otll llllfa.lc.na l36.61 1l.Cl6 ••DO C.co .... 

7 
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i:.~. ~·la~tnt (:r',.l1n lKlttyir9J 
[ ....L... tryh.. 
L.n~;!' to.,. Ottd'lCll4t) 
i",~l ~t"::lnv Ct,..lr. Shlppt"'J 
1;;::,1 t:"Ilct4i,.. a.,.rlllur) 
L'tt ~:".;it'lf O,,,Hlt.,.} 

Volume II 

STATE OF MONTANA sUbje ounty
 
AIR QUALITY CONTRO Air Quality Control
 

o ram 

It:lfC'~, 

... \'t< 

t... oo "1.00
 
J3'.00 Jl.U
 

l:'Q,O<: IlI.tO

101.00 ....~ 

t.o.! l.U
I.to 0." 

0.00 0.00 o.cc 
- hn~ -Ot'I ,*t.tiM .Ill PJ'CoC",'" ••a'l=t .,.l~ d'1'i". 16 !'l~"'/d.'Y.
 

htK tI\ -optftti", IUft! dtyi"l lCo t;~"I/CSly. '
 

Jl,lU l''',::t:i,.. (t.r.'" "catvt",) 

'toc*,u: *u,~ tfJ tons!'"
 
"o..lr••t Gpt,.'t~,'1:- )lQ-O _tl't~
 l6 fl.".,..,. 
HI 1"111.1.,,.: 

( ..tUJO"l ,.,~:~: O,t It'tfU:''I ("'51te: 3·e~·0)6,o,:. ~." t:l)
 
to"\trcH C~Lt;r~'.n Il~
 

C.i.,·..tuh,",.~ O.4~ 4t-1itCJ", • S:.~ ContIlhr • :H.ec lh/h
 
Sio~e-O J.tl.f}l' • JleQ P;rfyt" • 0.000$ t~/\G • t.6.IoC tCNt,,!'"
 
"'.'0 tOt'taftr .. n.co .. a.OOO) • &.t.""O lora/yr
 
1".C~ tt::s.ftt ' t, "hrt/Q.e" • (1.00 .. 0,,00] • u-..~ lbt-/C.Y
 

("itai«'l 'ktcn 0.' t.,t" ",'me. J.t2'l»6~~ "'iL'! 10)
tOl"ltrot UHcllO"lC'''~ 171 •
 
C.~iIt-whtl ... ~ 0.1:0 IbI./tOl'l • jIIJ.OO t-..../", • 1-1~OO ttl-/ll,
 

tT.CO ltIJ-"'1' - JlOC "ffYr • C.00Ci5 tll!ll'll/l:b • 1,3.20 lQrft-ffl'"
 
0.20 t~/" • 0.00 .. O.OOiJ~ • 43.20 tl:r'Slyr 
aT.CO ltlol/"'-r - ,. -,.f• .,· ('.00 • Q.tO) • 4'l:.Cl~ lbll/d.., ­

'rot.., bu·; lO (QI'lIl','u'
 
ilo.of'$ .32:-0 ~t It' 14 h,lIGiy
of .'.l;!on~ 

~luhin 'iCter: 0.1 lbllt~ u,'UCC 3"02'006-0'. pq, .$G}
 
t ..tr.l iffle~; 01
 
C-lIltuhtl~: 20.CO ~omf.U'· - O. ~ lbi/tClf\ • 14-.0(1 'bllhr
 

14.00 Un/"~ • noo Ptr/'1~ • 0.000$ 1t".HilI. 12.40 c: ....../yt 
il.",'O t_fyr • Cf.oa • 0.000) • U.4C 1"'Y­
h-.CO ~_n,. •Z\ t1'.fda.'1 • (1..00 .. 0.00) • JU~Qt 'h:.~.·. 

(",..ton IK'hlr: O. H It-Itan Wtl~ !·0l...1)()6·04. Pttt -.)
 
CCIf\trol 1f11c' rcyt n.
 
C.lC\ol~.tl-om, ilO.CO 1Mt./IlI'· c.n it-/ton." 2.10 Lt."',


2.2C' U.,,, • ROO ftl''/'1r - 0...0005 '_flb _ ].'il tcna/)'1' 
1.U tOW!.,l" • 0.00 ... 0.000) • 1.U tOf'W/" 
il.ro ltalkf· z. tt,aJday· (t~oo • 0.00). n.ec lb-<-/dII., 

'~Q(":, bu: 10 tCll"lll"'-'""¥f'S .f "".U.,1 nr;o ';"1..,,. 

8 
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Volume II 
ha e 5 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONT 

Sub'e y 
Quality Control 

a.i,lo!go\ hC';:tr: 1.5- lts/tO\ ,"uut( !,oZ·c.G6·C&. pqlf to) 
CO'\trol !(fh,itncy: OJ, 
blc:\llttlt,;"'.$1 'G.OD t_/hr • ,.~o It./tcn • 13'5.00 tbl/hr 

1'1.00 ltll/h,. - ueo ""I.,~ .. o.~~ t'Ol"ll/lb • l' •.~ t~'C/yr 
216.00 tent/.,,· (1.00 • o~t>OO~ • 216.00 ION!yr 
ns.~ tt-/!\r • ;6 h"I/*1 • (1.00 .. Q:.~) • 21lA.OO lb..'C., 

[_it.ton '.':I~r: I:l.ZJ lte/'M (,Alita: }-01-006·04. ,.•• Ie} 
tMtr~I Uih:~t!".ct: 0'1 
tal,...\ltion5: fO.DO ,.,../1\r • O.D lbl/tO'l • 2:'0.70 l./~r 

lQ.7D 1bJ/ft1' • 1200 'ltr/)'" • c:.';::C"~ t:::t',i/l~ - 3.3.12 tC'l"':I/y" 
)],\2 \;wI&/Yr • 0.00 • a...OOQ}. n.llICfll!'l''' 
20.70 \bI-/tlr - 16 tlt.,•.,· ,t,OO • 0..00) ,. lJ1.lO lbl/e.y 

'rDCftl II tI: t(I ,UIl/hl" 
"our. 01 ClPIr.tiOl'\.; :Iloe tlt/)'!' 

U~ t""iH1Cll"'4~ 

lI/liuiOf\l hctlJ-r: 0.3 tbl/tO'\ (MUte 1'02"000'06, e:-n U) 
Contr.~ Uhci.,.,Yl '$1 n"Mup'tlt c:tluU) 
C,lcOJlUiCl"lt: 0.30 \bVtcr.· 90.DO tClftl/l'\1' • 17.00 't-/~' 

2,\00 O.l1\r " noo Ilrr",. .. Q.~ot tONi/t..,. .. 43."20 t«'.J/')'r'
 
'l.to , ...../Y1' " 0.00 .. O.7S) • 1'0-.10 tOl'lt/yt-

2'r.OO lbt/.1' ~ 16 "'rt/4ty" (l~OO ~ 'O.i"'$> • 'U.C.o Ibr./da)'
 

hlnl., '.c:~r~ C." l_/ltn (,MJ$(t J"Ol'fIC6'G6, p.Jt:t 80' 
tcntrot ttflc.hnq'l 711 O.t__.1nt eh.4.) 
Calcu:lltlClN: O~\]O It.-;ft.... 90.00 l_/1I:r·. 11.tQ tbl/~" 

U ..to It.A,- • )ZOO "'""r "0,,000$ t-tnl/\b • 16.n t~l'tr\J.n tOt'ttl.(yf'· (1.00 .. 0,,15) .. t~" tetd/rr 
n.70 tt./h, • \6 ",,,.,/de,," (',00 • O.n:) • 46.10 tbl/d.y 

"oc..a "t~: )0 tU'la/l'l:1'
 
lIourl ., ..,.,l.,. llaO .r/'lf' '6."/doIt.,
 
,V t.iuiOt'll* 

..lui.,. '.cUl,rll 0..02 IbJ/t... (M'-Utc J·OI·C17,,09 .. ""1 41) 
C'Dl'rt,..~ tlHchne'o as • 
Calc1,Ihtl0ftt,: -a.at tbl/~ .. '0.00 t""J'l' .. 0.60 lbl/frlr 

'.60 './Il" .. u.~ "'''J." • O.too~ 'OIW!tb" O.n tCM/yr
C.96 tClNl", • tt.OO • G.OGe)) • 0•• tona/Y" 
t.611 1100111' • " ~"/doy • (1.00 • 0.001 • 9.60 lloo/....y 

lAhal... FK'or: 0.01 'bJ"" (M:lSet 3'01'01'..09+ ,... 41) 
Ctf'lt-rol UUc.i-.cys 01 
e..lC\tl.t'...... 0.010 lbt":Oft· JO.C1~ t~Ih' • O.X l'*/tI-r'.30 '.A" ")toO 1'l1'/'j't' • O.OOC5 1::I'lI/''''''' 0.'- '''/''If'

•."" t_/,r " C,.to .. O.OC-Cl ~ 0."1 'CJM.I.". 
•.30 U./.... • 1. l\""dey • (LC(l .. G.OC)) " '.e;: 1.~/(.ay 

9 
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I""tk LORint ,tlrtillur) 

Prac'" ...." 1S .00 Cons/rlr
 
iDl./fS of t~r'llU\: 320Q 'fI,r/yr
 

I~.. I.. ICI"I "',"tD'rI 0.a2 lbl./ton (.OISCC ]-01'027-09. pitt 4.!) 
(Mtnt fH'ltfM"CY: 1'5: (It.tfCINfY Uut'. wltl'l Mt ne.lt) 
Calcul.tlontt 0.01 IDs/ton· 15.00 toNI'''' • 0.30 ,..,tlr 

0.:50 Lbl/hr , mo ....r/yr , 0.0005 tCIN/Lb • Q.~ t~/.,,. 
0.41 tcna'yr· CLOD· 0,l"'50) • 0.12 tOfd/yr 
0.30 lDs/l'lt • 16 ht'$/a.y· (t.DO • 0.7'5) • 1.20 lbs/day 

Ml-10 I.inloru: 

I.iulon ,.not! 0.01 lbi/tCll"l unsee 3·01·Ozr-09. PI'- 44)
 
c."trol Iff\c:lerc:rs 751 (U.tl....ry 1:"10'1:1 wl1:Pl 0.-1: lock)
 
C.lculnions: 0.010 Ibs/ta"' 15.00 tON//'lr _ 0.13 lblll'u"
 

O. a lbs//'lr • :noo tlri.,r • 0.0005 tON/Ill. D.2&. to/'l4/yr
 
0.1' tDftS/rr • <1.DO • 0 •.,,0) • 0.06 tOtW/yr
 
C1.15 lblltll" • 16 /'lrl/drf • <1.00 .. 0."') • C•.!O U::&/dIY
 

V. Existing Air Ouality and Impacts 

On July 1, 1987 the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) promulgated new Ne:ionel 
Ambiel\l Air Ouality Stlndlr~ (NAAOS) tor plniculate maner with In aerodynamic di.meler 
of 10 microns or less (PM-101. Due to e.ceed.nces ot the netional standards for PM·10, the 
cilY of Kalispell and the nearby Evergreen erea have been designated by EPA as nonlnlinmen: 
for PM-10, As I result of this deSignation, EPA required the Deparlment of Health and
 
Environmental Sciences and the FI.thead City·CountY Health Oeparlment to submit the
 
Kalispell PM-10 Stlta Implementation Plan (SIP) to EPA In November, 1991. The SIP consisl!~
 

of on emission control plan that controlled fugitive dust emi~ion. from roads, perking lots,
 
construction. and demOlition, slnc8 technical studies determined these Sources to be the majer ­
contributors of PM·10 eminions, 

Receptor modeling fa model which Identi/ies conuibuto~ band on aCtual area and Industrial
 
eminions and ambient data) was originally u.ed to demonstrate attainment 01 the federal PM·
 
10 standards in the SIP, The EPA required the depaltmcnt to use a dispersion model (a mod"
 
which Incorporates allowable emission rates from facilities) to aJSltJr1I! that anainment can stiil
 
be demonstrated if Individual sourc:es are operating 8t their maximum aUowable emissiC'n ritu.
 

After an analysis, the department determined that emission Umitat"ns .ppl/c.ble to the Equit'/ 
Supply fecility were In some caseoS nonexistent (no permit reQuiredl or seversl tim:!.s h:~:'!i 

than actual emissiona (ARM 16.8.1403). Dlapersion modenJng conducted using emissions
 
from the Equity Supply l.cility at Its potenti.1 to emit (emlsslonl assotiated with maximum
 
design capacity or as limited by ARM 16.8.1403) Indicated that the facmty contributed
 
significantly to the PM·10 concentrations In thl Kalispell non.nalnment area.
 

In order to demonsuete complianc. !through,dispersion modeling) with the PM-10 NAAQS in
 
the Kalispell nonsnainment area, It i.s ntcnaary 10 reduce or establish new emission limi1atioN
 
for the Equity Supply facility. The new cmisslor, limitations In this document, in conjunctiO"
 
with aimilar limitations on other Kali.pell ereo lacllltles, demonstrates through dispersion
 
modeling that compliance with the NAAOS lor PM-10 will be .neined. These reduClions in
 
allowable emissions will be enlorced through a signed stipulation.
 

10 
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Wilh Ihe proper ulilizalion of exi5ling control equipment and re.son.bl. control lechniqu~; 

(wltering or .pplicaticn of dust suppressant) for haul read dust and restrictions en annuc: 
operaling hours, .he Equity Supply fecility should be able to operate It meximum design r.l!' 
and remein in compliance with Ihe stipulated emission liml.atid'n., 

Kaljcne!\ and Everg,een Nonatlajnmem Boundaries 

The erea Is bounded by nnos from LITM Coordina.e 700000mE, 5347000mN, easl to 
704000mE, 534&OOOmN, aoulh to 704000mE. 5341 OOOmN, west to 703000mE, 
5341000mN. south 10 70300OmE. 5340000mN. west 10 702000mE, 5340000mN, south te 
702000mE. 5339000mN••as. '0 703000mE. 53:l9000N. SOulh 10 70300OmE, 533BO,OOm~. 
east to 704000mE. 5338000mN, soulh to 704000mE. 5336000mN, weSI to 702000mE. 
533&oOOmN. west to 70200OmE, 533&oOOmN. south to 70200OmE, 5335000mN, west to 
700000mE. 5335000mN. north to 70000OmE. 5340000mN. weSI to 595000mE. 
5340000mN. north 10 695000mE. 5345000mN. ealt to 70000OmE. 5345000mN, north to 
700000mE. 5347000mN. 

VI. EnlJironmenral Assessment 

An environmental I5sessment. required by the Montana Environmenti! Protection Act. ",,"c.s 
completed for this proieC'!, A copy is attoched, 

11 
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OEP,MUMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL S;:IENCES
 
Air Quality BVteau
 

Ccgswell Buildi"1/. Helena. Momana 5llS2C
 
14061 444·3454
 

fINAL ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT lEAl 

FrojeCt or Applicatinn: Equity Supply Company, Air Ousllty Slipulation fer Kalispell S,". 

Oescription of Project: Equir, Supply Company o~rateS en existing leed mill and so.~ cleaning pia" 
known as EquiW 11, located on West Montana and 3rd Avenue North and a Grein enc fertilizer 
ela""tor known as Equity 12, located on Center Streat and 5th A~enue Wut. both Ic~ned in the c:t 
Iim~s 01 Kalispell. MOntana. The EqUIty " laCirl\Y receivas and Ships gr.in and also manufactures 
reed. The Equity #2 facilitY receives ind ships grain and feniliur.. 

eenelits and Purpose of Proposal: On July 1. 1987 the Envircnmanul Frc;ection A'lncy tEPAI 
promulgated new National Ambient Air QualitY Standards (NAAOSI for .ar;iClll..e rr.•:..r with en 
aerodynamic diameter 01 10 microns er less (PM.l0J. Due \0 exceed,noes or the na,;ena1 standards 
fer PM·10. the city 01 Kalispell and the nearby Evergreanarea have bee" designated by EPA as 
nONlllainment for PM·10. As a ruult 01 t/lis designation, EPA required the Oepar:rr.ent of He.lth 2' 

Environmental Sciences ,"01 tile Flathe.d City·County Heallh Department to submit the Kalispell PM· 
10 Slate Implementation Plln (SIP) te EPA in Novomber, 1991. The stipuletiO', klemifi., the Imi.,ie 
sources Ind miKes «n1orceab~. emrs.!ion hmitatlOnS4 hours of op-eration, and the opel"uion of con,,"or 
equipme~t a.nd teehni~ues which, wherl considered with silTlfat limitations on other Kslls'pell are. 
~ources. will i.hilve In. PM·10 NAAQS. -Oe5cnplion end BnalY5is of rU50nabie alternaliYe!l whenever afternatives are reason2oly available Vol 
prudent to conlider; No reuor-able ..l~.tt\atives exist. 

A ~stl"1/ and appropriate evaluation of mitigalion. 511pulatlon5 and other controls ln1crceable by the 
agency or another government agency; A list of enforceable conditions ara containe:: in • aigned 
stipulatien. 

Reco~ndatjon: An EIS is net required. 

If en EIS i. needed. and II appropriat•. explaIn the reesons for prepa""g the fA: 

II en EIS Is I10t required. e.plain why the EA Is an appropriate leve! 0: an. lysis: T~e Imi••ions from
 
this plant will nOI cha"1/e. This action makes the contn;ll equipment. control techniques, and
 
limItations on operating hours at the plant enforce.o!e and u:sures 1t'\8t ,he emissiont 1rom this facHi:
 
when considered with s.imtiar etT'1iuion l'imitl1ions at Dther $ovrces will ..nain the PM·l0 NMOS.
 

Other groups or agencies cont>cnd or which may have overlappin; juri! ~;c:ion: None. 

fndivid\lals or groups cctntribU1hg to this EA: Departme:1t cr H~!!th e:r.~ E:'\",i~o~m«~.~!' Sclences. /1". 
QualilY Bureau. 

EA prepared by: M"/liei Glavin
 
Dite: Augllst 4. 1993
 

Re Dated: 
Page: 44 of 235 
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Air Quality Control 
LAN P 0 m 

BEFORE TME BOARD OF MEALTH AND ENVIRO~~AL S:!!NCES
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTAN~
 

In the Matter of Compliance of 
Flathead Road Department, 
Kalispell, Kontana, with 40 eFR SrIP1.iLAr:O:i 
50.6, National Ambient Air 
Quality standard for PartiCUlate 
Matter and ARM 16.8.821, Montana 
Ambient Air Quality Standard for 
PM-10 

The Department of Health and Environmental Sciences 

("Department"), and Flathead Road Oil?artment ("Flathea,: 

Co. "), hereby stipulate and agree to all 'the fol::·..ir.g Par. ­

graphs 1-18 'inclusive, including the ex)\ibits as ::-aference<:: 

below, in regard to the above-captionec. matter a".d prese,,: 

the sue for consideration ancl· adoption by t~! Board c: 

Health and Environmental Sciences ("Boar,,"): 

A. BACKGROUND: 

1. On JUly 1, 1987, the U'.!ited S'tates I::\'irolUTlental 

Protection Agency. ("EPA") pronulgated national a::bient lei:­

quality standards for particulate natte=-. (measured in the 

ambient air as PM-10, or particles with en aerodynamic cliane­

ter less than or equa.l to a nominal 10 mic:"ometers) ("F"::-t:': ­

ulate natter NMQS"). The annual standard of 50 microgra::s 

per cubic meter (annual arithmetic mei!n) , and 'the 24-hour 

st:andarcl ot 150 micrograms per cubic Ite:,,::- (:;4 -c.:,;::- avera;e 

concentration), were promulgated by EPA pursuan,= ~: Sectic:: 

109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, ~ ~., as 

(STIPULATION) 

a e 
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&r.\ended by tj~ Cle~n Air Act lo.JD~ndments of 1990 ("Act"). 

2. 5.==ion 110 of the Act requires each state to sub­

mit ~n impl~=~ntation pl~n tor th~ control of ~ach air pol­

lutant tor ~~ich a naticr-al aQbient air quality standard has 

been proDul~~~ed. Since a standard has been promulgated for 

p~rticul~te ~~tter, the state of Montana is required to sub­

mit an iDple=~ntation plan for particulate natter to EPA. 

3. Se=tion 75-2-202, MCA, r~quires the Board to estab­

lish ambient air quality standards tor the state. sections 

75-2-111(3) ~nd 75-2-401, MCA, elllpower the Board to issue 

orders upcn a hearing betore the Board concerning compliance 

with national and state ambient air quality standards. 

4. On April 29, 1988, the Board adopted state ambient 

air quality standards for PM-I0, including an annual standard ­
of 50 micrograms per cubic lIleter (annual arithmetic mean), 

and a 24-hour standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24­

hour avera~e concentration). ARM,16.8.821 ("PM-10 HAAQS"). 

5. On August 7, 1987, the Kalispell area was desiqnat­

ed as a Grou? I Ilr.ell by EPA. 52 Fed. Reg. 29383. pursuant 

to the Federal Clean Air Act of all Group I areas, including 

Kalispell, are designated by operation of law to be in non-

attainment tor the particulate matter NAAQS. 42 U.S.C. 

7407(d) (4) (3), as amended. Further, the Act designated the 

Kalispell aras as a "",odera~e" PM-I0 nonattainment area. 42 

U.S.C. 7513(0.) I as a ..em1ed. For areas designated as "moder­

ate l1 
, tha s":.ate was r.aqulred to subtlit to EPA an implemente.­

(STlPliLATION)
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t.ion plan no lat.e~ t.han or.e year tror.t e:nac-:.::ent ot !\c·/!;::"be:­

15, 1990 amendments to the Act. ~2 U.S.C. 731Ja(a) (2). Th. 

area encompassed in the moderate nonattaim:.ent designatic:\ 

(hereatter "Xali5pell nonattainDent area") generally includes 

the city ot Xalispell and that portion ot Flathead Cour..y 

within the vicinity of the .boundaries ot t:'1e city of Kali ­

spell. A map ot the Kalispell nonatta~n~e:\t area is a.'ach~~ 

to the Stipulation as Exhibit A and by t.'lis refers:>c& is 

incorporated herein in its entirety as part cf this docum&:>t. 

ReSUlts ot air quality sampling ar.~ tloni.crlr.; ~=:~ 

1986 through 1991 have demonstn.ted vio1a.ions within ..~" 

Kalispell nonattainment area of the H-ho:lr stan':arc. co:,:­

t"ined in both the particulate matter llAAQS and the P:~-lO 

MAAQS. 

7. On November 25, 1991, Governor Stephens submitte~ 

to EPA an implementation plan tor Kalispell, Montana, c.econ­

strating attainment ot the partiCUlate ",at-ter NA..'QS. The 

i"p1ementation plan relied upon the reee.,t::- tlod"Ung teeh­

nique knolom as chemical mass balance (CMB) to identity t.':. 

Illajor elllission sources contributing to ononcolllpliance. The 

implelllentation plan consisted of an e!:lission control plan 

that controlled fugitive dusts emissions troe roads, p"rking 

lots, construction and demolition project, and barren ground. 

8. On April 29, 1992, EPA notitied Governor Ste?"e~.~ 

that the Xalispell implelllBntation plan could be conditicnally 

approved if certain deficiencies Were corrected. A major 

(STIPULATION) 
J 

R 
Se 

Dated:
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1 itletlclency ice"titied by EPA lias that rhe B::.ission li;;llt,, ­

2 Itlons set for ind~stri"l sourees (or ln some eeses fe~ incus­

3 I:rio1 sources vhere there VAS no Bmisslon lioitation set at 

alll could res~lt in significant emission increases above the
 

~ ""'ission 1e\·.1.. occurring during the source epportionment
 

6 :noQe':'i~;, 5<:~-':~:· (C~;a). rc~t~e::TIOre1 $u-eb. pot8n~iel e::tissicms 

7 lnc::.:::asii!s ~te:..: .no~ .accout:tec tor in the p3rt.iculate matter
 

"
 

on June lS, lS92 Governor Stephens su.b~itted er 

10 letter to En co"""ittin9 to additional analysis utilizing 

11 dispersio:t ~::eling technique en the ~alispell area ~~~~;::.-

12 al sources. If the dispe:-sion codel ing irlcic":e:: tr.e~ a 

1.3 i source sic;r.::icantly impacted th.e ncnattairrnent ,aYea, the 

1. Governor rurt~er committed to developing ne~ e~ission limit,, ­ ­
15 tion. on the K!llispell area industrial source:; vhich would 

16 demonstrate Q:tain~ent of the particulate ~atter NAAQS. 

17 10. The c!epartl..nt has dete~ined that etlission liJ:lita­

18 ,tions applic8!;;le to rlatllead co. "'ere in 501>" casell noney.is­

19 'tent (no pe=it req\lirements) or aiqni(icantly higher than 

20 actual e~i5sions during the eMS modeling st~dy. 

21 I 11. Oisp,!::sion modeling analysis has been conducted by 

22 II the department tor the Xalispell nonattai"",ent ara". The 

:: I::::'::~O.,:::::,:,j,:::::,:::~:::'::":::'::,';:::", ':::: 
25 . at.':~;':r:-.e::t a;:!!. to ceter::1in

1

• the extent of their respective 

26 Icontributions to the ambient levels of PM-10. Based upon the 

27 

(SUPllLATION) 
4 
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results of this "'<;delin9. the PM-10 e=~ .. ior:s fro::! rla~:...ac 

Co. were identHied as a significant c::;~.t::'ibu':or to ambient 

levels of PM-l0 in the. Kalispell non.:t~~~_ta~::; area. Fur-

results, I;evised emission lilllitation ic::' Flathead Co. are 

necessary to demonstrate cOlll~llance ~;::;h the particulate 

..atter NAAQS. Tbe d•.partment hal' ye.rfc::;-:.a'; .~'!. ititma:' ;;.c;i~:-

ing using I;evise.d emission rates for n ..th.ad Co. a.nd otne:: 

sources in the Xo.lispell area to d ...ten::~=,e the level of e!:lis~ 

sions "'bieb achie',e" tbe particulate "atter- NAAQS. 

upon thesll Illoollling results, both part:.es agr.e th .. t revuec 

emission limitation must be imposed apo!: rlathead Co. 

8. BINOrllG EffECT 

12. The parties to this Stipulaticn agra, that any $uch 

emission limitations plae~d on Flatheee co. mcst be entorce­

able by both the department and EPA. To this and, the par­

ties heve negotiatee specific lilllitatic~" end conditions that 

are to be applicable to Flathead Co. The spec~Hc conditions 

which comprise thue limitations are ctmt·"ined in Exhibit Il 

t.o thill Stipulation (entitled "Emissic" L1.tlitetior:s and con­

ditions. Flathead Road Department") wl'.!.c?\ h ",t.taclled hereto 

and by this re.tllrence is incorporated he~ein in its entirety 

as part of this document. 

Both partie5 understand and L~ree that it EPA fin~s13. 
I 
tlle Kalispell implementation plan inc~:IF:~te or disapprove" 

(STIPtrLA'l'IOII) 
:l 

ate 
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;~i~ o~ i! {U~Jr. vi~lationS o! the par~i~ul!~. ~at~.r HAAOS or
 

~~~-l~ standard 1W.OS occur, this Stipulatio:l l:ay be renagetl. ­


f.ated and =ad. enforceable through an ass:x:i~t...cl noarei O:der
 

{or siMply supers.iad by a sUbsequent order or the 80ard ~?on
 

5·1 notice of he"r1"9· 

6 ! l.~. Th...o..rei i" the state agency that is prilllarily 

7 1napen,;ibl.. tor the devalopl:lent and itllple"entation ot the 

jState ·Itnple""ntation 1'lan und"r tha r.deral cl ....n· Air '.ot. 

~ 1under sections H-2-101., IU. ug., the I!oa:rc! is raquired to 

"0 !.rotect publlc h.alth and welfar .. by lil:li:l.n. the levels and 
1

1,:' 1conc..ntrations o! air polluo::ant. \Jithi1\ t.ha stat&" and such 

1:	 \ rasponsil>l 1 lty indudes the adoption ot .",io"i on standards 

t (560:'011" ~5-'-2-.·J,., ~.~'J and issuance {Sect!~n$12, ~~. ~ ~_~ ~he of o~ders 

17S-2-IHlJJ, 73-2-40l, MCA) to .ffectuate cOlllpliance wit.h. 14	 ­
15 inational ane ata~. a=bient air quality s~a~dards. 

15 1 15. Tile part.ie. tQ this ·stipulat.ion aqree t.hat upon 

"' \!inding the lioitatlons ..nd conditions contained in EXhi~it e 

HI to this Stipuladctl tc be l'lftc....saJ:y !o-:- the Kalispell no"­

1, I\att.ainment sr... to ~oet the particulat: ~att.r NAAQS and the 

:0 PM-10 HAAQS, ~~e Board has jurisdiction to roquiTe the i~po­

2! siticn o( such li:itatlonS and conditlQn5, .~d ~ay Bdopt the 

22 ,same a5 entoreeable ~ea.ur.s applieabl« to Flathead Co.
 

1:' 11" 16. The cor.dit!on" and 1 imite.tior.. ccntsined in Exhibit
 

... B to t.his stipulation are consist.ent vith tot. lIrevisior.s of
 

• .l: :! ;.he M.ontar~>~ C:tan Air ACt., Ti'tl-e '15, C:a.pter 2 t MCA, Ind
 

t~ Irules p=omulgste'" ~ursuant to statute.
 

to , 

( STIPULATIOIi) 
6 
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1 17. Any obligations . in tl':is .s~~;:\llation and attach,,~ 

Exhibit II tllat are Dore stringent than conditions set forth 

in the permit issued to the air so'.U'ce/party :0 this agree­

4 lIlent (if issued), !1upersede the lu.s s:.ringel'lt permit eondi' 

S tiol'l.5. 

6 18. Accordingly, the parties to this Stipulation agree 

7 that it would be consistent with th" ter:2S and intent ot this 

8 Stipulation for the Board to issue an Order '"hieh re:;uires 

9 the imposition of the terms in this Stipulation and the limi­

10 tations and conditions contained in E~~ibit a of this Stip,,­

11 lation, and adopts the sa~e as enforceable measures applica' 

12 hle to Flathead Co. 

IJ 

14 FLATHEAD ROAD DEPARTMENT 

15 

<..).A116 ' 1I'i 

17 

18 
B'l .- , I. 

19 Attorney 

20 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

(STIPou.no!l) 
7 
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EXHlcl, B
 
EMISSIO~; LI~~IT UIONS AND CONDiTIONS
 

Flathead CountY Road Oepanment 
P.O. Box 1102 
Kalispell. MT 59902· 1102 

The above·named comp.ny Is herein!fler referred Ie as -flalhead Co.· 

Section I: Affected FaCilities 

A.	 Equ;pmenl: A ponable 1973 Fione., Duplex Moeel SOVE crusher (100 TPHI. 
Serial ,303R'P, 122 ond J ~ravel screen. 

B.	 Original Location: Four Corners Pit (N~. Sec 29, T26N, R21W, Flathead 

County). 

Section JJ: Conditions 

A.	 Ope"lional 

,.	 All visible emissions from thl crusher plcl"1! are limited to 20% opi!city r. 

(ARM 16.8.1':'04) 

2.	 Flathead Co. shall not cluse or lurhorize (0 be discharged iruo tM! 
atmosphere from other Io;uipment such as screens or transf.r points any 
visible emissions thc~ ex~.::il opacity' c1 20~:. (AtiM 16.a.1401) 

3.	 Flathead Co. shall not C2use or authori1:! to be discharged into the 
.tmos~here from heul rOidt, access roa<Js, p~r)(;ng 'ots, or the ge,'''ler<!J 
plant proplli:Y any ViS;':;f fugitive emissions th.i exhibIt opacity' of 5% 
or greater (RACTI • . 

4.	 Flathead Co. shall treat a:t unpaved portions of the haul rcads. access 
road•• parking lots. or the general plant arL with warer/and or chemical 
dust suppressant as nletSsafY to maintain COmpliance with the 5%. 
opacitY' Iimitolion. (Men 

5.	 Wi!lter spray tirS iE;! required as necessi.;y. if fugitive emissions are 
greater than 20~~ OPJClty\ 

6.	 Crusher production is limited to lOa tonsthOlJf. 

7.	 Ttle hours of cl:~~!~ion of, the gravel clus:"1er i$ l:mite.j to e760 llcurs pll!f 

year. 

, OpacitY shall be determined accordioQ to 40 CFR, Pan 60, AppendiX A, Method 9 Visual 
Determination of CpaC::',' of E"":"',iss;::-'l ~::.r:'\ Stationary Sources. 

es: 
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8. To:.II p,ini:v!i:l! eml1sions ho!'n 11"\1$ c:,'..,;she." I'*; COf'l'-l."'IC.tIOl' with to-til 
D(!~it:;..~~1:U !:"l"<8uions from any 3tidit~cr.al eq''':~'Oiml!!rn it any ind'jv~dUi!r sae 
s;";zil c.e lesz t ..",~ 250 ~ons/yeiJr, 

S. ftcthe!c Cc. St'c';li O;i£:oil-l 3no maintain all em's~ion :Jntrol eQuipmef"ot 
ind utiiiu ill leehniqu!1 specified in th,S sti;llAatior. to provide th;r 
ma)(mlJm illr pollution control for wh1ch they were de$rgned. 

,. If 1M,s clvshi,,: planl is. mo....ed to another location, it Notice of lment to 
TranSiter Loc.iiotl 01 Ail Qu;ht"Y Permit must be putltishad in a newsDlper 
01 General ClrCu1':lon en thl erta to whkn the trBf\sfef i$ 10 be tnadt. 
T~;! ""1;" ""c.t e. pubh,l'Ied at I....t 15 day, prior 10 lhe move, Prool 
Of p;,;!:ificatron and a .change o~ IOtJ1fCI'1 ferm mY·$t b. $ybmhted 10 tne 
Monana De~Ulme"[ of Health aod Envlmnmel'naT 5~~f\Ces. Air Oualll~ 

eureiillJ. fAOE:L prior 10 the- move. Tne,,"e forms Ife IVillablt- from the: 
AOE, 

F;atnei~ Co. ,,!"lad main:a,r; on·Srte lecords .$hl) .."i:-'Q daily hours of 
ope~1i:io" 2.ne dauy ptOduCflon rate! tor the last 12 mOfllhs. lhe:5t 
records 111.11 be IVlillb1<l for inspection by Ih. ,<,OS and wW be 
su~mitte'd tQ the AOe upen rec;u~-.$L 

J. Flathe2d Ct. !hall reUlln dlUy ",ocllJct~on 

/51 year,. 
n:umbce!'$ for a mif';imvm of fi"e -4, Al"\nuG'1 prO'Cluc:l0,n infcrmallon Shin be subm.i'n,d t:' ll'!:'! AOB by Mater", 1 

of the fol1owin9 calenalr v~ar. Tn! irdormanon $:1.11 t.""Iclude: 

bJ Tons of 9ravel bulk ioaded.• 

ct HO\Jr, of opeta-tion 01 ~he CtUs.J"U!r. 

0) Gillon, of die'sel used fOt genelata,;-. 

p} Fu~;~i~! d.... st information cOI1:5istfng of B list~t"lg of all plzr.t 
vtn,el.s inclUding 11'1. following lor elch veh;cle type: 

II 
Ii) 
iii) 

iv) 

..') 
VII 

\1m 
viil1 
ixl 
xl 

,",umoe' of vehlc:ln; 
V.h,ele type; 
Vehicle wei9l'lt, lo.dod; 
Vehicfe weight. un1oade-d; 
Numbet of tlrfS 0""' veniele; 
Average trip length; 
Number 01 nips per d,ily; 
AVltage vehicle speed; 
Atel of aetivity; Ind 
VenIN tuef ul.illge (gasoline 0' dieltlj IJ1nu;ll 10lat 

a ed: 
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1. Fugitive dVSi c~nlrol tor hlul "oads. and general plant aru: 

~OIJ(S ct operation of water Huck.s. 
ii.	 AppliClIion Ichedule lor chemical d~Sl suppressant il 

JPplicible. 

C.	 The AOB may mod.ty lha conditiOns of Ihis ItlpVlllion based on local conoqions 
01 any IUlure sIte. Th..e lactors may include. but Ire nol bmiled to. Iccal 
lerrain. meteorolcgicll condinons. proximilY to ruldences. pradicted ambient 
Impacli which would causa cr contribute to violat'Ons 01 a NAAQS or PSO 

inctemem. etC. 

O.	 The depal1mant lI'Illy requirt addinonal emillions lesting on sources or 
emissions lH'/ ARM lS.8.70~. TUtirlg Requiramenll. 

E.	 Flatllead Co. must mainla,n a copy 01 the air oUllity Itipulatlon at the Kalispell 
ready mi. sila and mi~e that COpy .va~able lor inspection by depanment 
personnel upon request. 

F.	 Flathead Co. s"':' 0;-:''1 ",ith all other applicable Slate, federal. and local laW5 
and regulations. 

$caion III: General Conditions 

A.	 InSlH'ction ' The recl~ient sh.11 allow lha depa'll'l\l!nt's representanves leceM '0 
lhe source at all reasonable times for the ptlrpDse 01 making Inspections. 
surveys, eOlleCl;r.g umple., obtaining dall. aud'ting any Monitoring equipment 
(eEMS, CERMS) 0' oos."""11 any moMoring or tut;ng••nd Olhe,wis. 
conducting all necuury func:lons 'elated lO this stipula,ion. 

B.	 CQmplilnce w'lh StatUl" and Regulations' Spe:;;fic IiSling of requirements. 
llmllltiolls. and ooncfniol\$ COOlllnad here,n does nol relieve the Ippfocant tram 
complilnc. ",,:h III IPpfocable $UtUle. lild edminiWatJ-..e .egu1lt;ons including 
amendmentS me'ato. nor waive Itol right 01 the department 10 ,equlre 
compliance with In IppliCable statut... and adminisualNe tegulltions. including 
am.."lClmentl thereto. 

C.	 Enforcement • V~t.atjons of limitations. condition5 and r'Qu~r.menu contained 
herei" may constitute grounds for penalties. 

3 

5: 
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AnitYlJS of Condl'ttcns
 
Flllh.." COuNy Road Copal1ma"t
 

InHoeluctiONP,oceu Oesc,lpt;Oh 

Tl>o alleCled faci"y is a pon.abll 1973 Pionee, Cupl... Medii 50VE cruIl>e, 1100 TPH1. 
Sorial 1303A·P·122 and a grav.! .erren. Th.. lllanl cru5hU gravI' for use In 
consl,uc,ioll. repair, and lMintenance of ,oads and l>'ghwi'YS. Th. maximum procns 
rale ollhe crush., is 100 tonslhou'. 

Fllllhtad Co. operates throe 131 gravel pili in 0' n..' Ihe Kaij,pcB f\Onenainment .,ea.
 
The", move the: C'dar Ra.;:tdl flflyel crusher between these pilS in order te c'U.sn gr,"el
 
used '0 p,oeluce asphalt fo' un in con.Hue\ion, repair, and malnlenanca of roads alld
 
highway•. The Ila'ber Gr.ene DA 55 HOI Mix Plant is parmanently located at Ihe St••,
 
B,idge Pi' Tl>e !I1ue grovel pi, loc3lionl are'
 

Four Co,nl" P,I (NIL Sec 29. neN. F121W. Flathead Countyl: 
S"eepl>e'de's Pi' {NW~, See 15. T28N, R22W. Filltheod eo".nIVI.
 
Sleelll,,"g! Pit (SEll, S..c 3. T28N, R21W. F~lh..d COUNy!,
 

" tMis c:rvsrung plAnt Is moved to Inothl' locJition. indudlTlg the Steel Bridge Pit or tl'\e 
Sheeph.rders p,t. a Notice 01 Inltnt to Transfer Localion cl Air Ouallty Stipulation mus, 
br pvblishtd '" a newspaper 01 eenera' circulalion ill the It.a to. Which the {(ansl.r. is te 
be made as rllQU'ed in Slcrion lI.e.l. Any sud' trensl., wm be IUbjllCI to department
I."'.'" as ee5cribed in Seclion lI.e. ­

II.	 AppliClble Rule.. Ind Regullilon, 

A,	 ARM 16.!!, Subchliller 8. Ambient Air OUltilY. Inc,,,~i,,S bm nOllimited 10' 

ARM 16.B.821 Ambienl Air QualilV S,andlrd for PM- 10. This Illclion 1IIIeI 
that no person may CilUS' or I;onuibull to Conc.emrations of PM· 10 in the 
Imbianl ai' WhiCh uceed Ine sIt Iland'''ds. 

e.	 ARM 16.B. Subchaplar 9. Prevenlion cf Signll,clnl O.If!icrarion • Tl>i. flCililV is
 
nOI I PSO sOurce ,inc. tlli. I"rn,y i. nOI a nltl'd "'urtf ."d thl pollnt,,1 10
 
emit is blh:lw 250 ton, per year of Inv pollutillt.
 

C,	 16.& Sutchaptllf 14, Emiuion SI.nd,rd•• includin~ bUI nOI Hmi'ed 10: 

"	 ARU, 16.8,1401 PanJ.tulate Maner. Alrl)or,.~e. Th~l sitlion requires
 
re Ison'able prtcM10f'lS 10r tughive Imis.siOtl$ Sourees and Reasonably
 
AVlilabl1 eDnnol Technologv [Men lor uiSling l"\llt.ivI 'OUtC~~ "lclled
 
in .. nonan"inment .r.,. The departmfl·nt. m consuttltion with EPA, has
 
determined that the use ~, chemical Stlbi~iUlion or "lYing on major hi'.3
 
'''ads will n'Jsty "these requirements.
 

2	 ARM 16.8.1.03 Palliculat. Mault. lnduslrlal Proc•••. This .""rlon
 
$Illes Ihat no person IhaU cause. allow, or Plrmil 10 De di.charged into

t"'. outdoor auncsphl'rl from any cpenttor., p.ro-cess, Of aCtivity,
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pani::':iilte matter in excess of the amount determined by u3ing the 
follo·....'c,. equation; 

Aile .... '01. Emissions • 55 (100 lonslhr!'" : 40 • 51.28 Ibslhl. 
The ~:im.ted total particulate matter emissions for the gravel crusher 
are' '.00 Ibs/hr, therefore the sOurce- 13 in compliance. 

3.	 AR~", : 6.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants. This section requires an 
opac.'ry limitation of 20% from '.11 atacks constructed or altered since 
NOY'01ber 23. 1968. 

4.	 ARM 15.8.1423 Standards of Performance for New Stationary Sourees 
(NS?SI. This plant was constructed in 1973 so NSPS (40 CFR Part 50. 
gen....al provisions. an" Subpart 000 Non·Metallic Mineral Processing 
Planul does not apply. 

III.	 RACMfRACT Oete"".ination 

Under .ection t eeCe)11 HC) 01 the amende<! Clean Air Act 01 1990. moderate area State 
Implementation Pl2.I".s (SIP's) must contain -reasonably"v'ilable control measures~ 
(RACMI for the cor.i'Ol of PM·l0 emissions. RACM for stationary .ources Is the 
appUcation of reuorlebly Ivlillble Control technology (RACT). Since the KiJli5peii .rtil 
has been designate:! as a "onanalnment for PM·IO by EPA, RACT muJl be applied to 
those stationary sources which cause or conu'lbute to the nonanalnment .rea. 

A.	 Crusher ane Material Tra"s'er Emission 

A BACT anl~lsis wes condUCted at the time of the original permit app~cation 

12716-00 end a determination had been made lor controlling TSP and PM·IO 
emissions. The department has determined that BACT for this source Is the 
application cf water sprcys II naeeuary to maintain compliance with the 20% 
opacity limitation. This Ippnes to the cruther and all other equipment luch as 
screens or transter pointl In which emillions e"ist. 

The BACT ceterminatlon mlde 'or this source is considered to met tn! RACT 
requirements si"ce 8ACT Is more stringent than MeT. 

B.	 Fugitive ROI;) Dust Emissions 

RACT tor f""'iti\lc' tOld dust emissions far SOurces of this type has been 
determined ty the departmant to be th. use of wiler or chemical stabilization so 
as to mai~uin campHene! with a 5% apaenv limitl[jon. 

.­
3 Page: 58 of 235 



Volume II 

Subject:	 Flathead county
Air Quality Control 
Pro 

IV. Emission Inventory 

,.,-tablt 'rI"'«~ tl'\ll,,"tr 
\P1'3 'i~.' Oli4Jlu lI'olIl..t sa ." 

tv ... Ie ""I 
le.~,9n hcww.t D\lipltx Modfl 50 vt 1I.11 

0.63 e.OJ 8.111l 0.10 1.tO G~:I0-'....1 -Ganlratot	 
IUtStrur.	 ".C<. . 
Me
 

lt1 Ie f.,.if"4: luck..,. So." lO.n
 
I>ollk ""lnt
 

lIiluthl Trw.fer	 ll.TO 

••76 I:., 
Z.)6 e.~••1Olt Joactl 

G.10 C.llm.r> ..." '.00 

c" 

19"" ,i~r (k,Ot ... Mod.' 1ft 'd ]]6.CO "'.00 
,Of tut , ..,..tGf'	 ].'1 1.43 .....2'- ] ... 11l.42 ).19 

, hr• ..,	 IfZ.CC1 ''''.CO 
kttar-ill Tr'aMftr 19.... 11.11
 
Pil .. '4l"I!i""l StKh, llZ.ee 1'." ,DO
 
fu(k ~Ndl""
 ...CO ).Jl
 

...\l\ .... (hit..,> ZO.OI
 7.n 

"'.'1 ".1\ l." IO.LZ 1.'911'9.71 -
"OCd' .''l'~ IO~ 'Cons/""' (••al .... 'roe-II: ••UI
 
l'\~' of ~.'(iO"\: 176a ~tJ,r
 

U, l"hldot1ll~ 

' ..1...1_ hnor: 0.1$ tbt.'IOft (.'· ...1••• ~ •.Z·\l
 
C0l\1roe\ fHichnty: Sal (van, 5Jf"OY hr, It h:",aU., Vet ......'i.O
 
C.lhJ;lL.I;-et\S~	 (I,U lbl/lon • 100 tOOI'll"" • 1I.0I:i it-1M
 

2'1.00 \l,./hr • 1160 ",IY" O·.lXlG1 t __IID • 1U.... lW.l.,I'
 
tU.'" , .../yr· .,.M . O.MI. 11.12 ....../yr
• 

lJl!'iuien lin.,.: G.C1 lba/t," (larl••1"'" fi, I N-10 f,.. "'$-1CC,
 
COl"t"t uttc-IIH-Y: 'til (Vuu Spr.,- l.t1 If ".wIUy ... 1: "llrhO
 
taltull-ciO/'l4: 0-.050 lbl/t.,. • iea lonl~' • '.00 tblJ'"
 

5.00 n.."", • '760 "t/yt • a.DOOS tCl"'tS/ltl .. ll.f;) t~/V" 
11.9:0 T.../'tr (1.,00 • O.!-'D) • lO.ti tOtWJytIi 

flllh.l-on 'MOtor: e. \4] It.J)lt tjP·'Z. ].3.U .
 
Ulculatl"",: 0.\'-3 Ibt/llt • 81&0 kt/.,t • O.;OOS t.,./-.z • 0."3 tOftlI''r'''"
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A N 

"'·10 t4iulcr&: 

&_lU:V\ f ...toQJ'~ O,U,,, 'la'tl:r t.-...·U,l,Ll'
 
'.It".JU1\efS~ O.t41 lMiftt' • 116\) ~".t" • 0.0001 ,.,.tltl • 0.61 tont/"r
 

ttll1U'a/Il 'ectltt'l t.OI l ...A,p. (U'''1, '.J.t)
 
tlICJI.ti..,.: 2"Ot «bt.~( .. 8160 M,.". <II o~~ t""/I" • I.U tfll'\to/)'+
 

\'QC: flal •• I.".: 

bi.n'"" r.t:tlJt. 0.1-60 '.1'" (1.'42 ... '.:S.!)

talc...tuiw.s. -0.'60 na/t" • 116C ~r"'" ~ O.OQC5 tCW"'llto· 0.1\'1 hIA:I!yt'
 

(~in~C'l'I hH61': 0.434 ltr\/!'r (,,·~t. !.J,l)
 
tll ••••Tf...~ I!l.t.l~ U.'aI. I7U fo.tJ.." <II O.DO'OS ..... /llll. '.9(1 ltll'li'iy'
 

ID_ taiull;l":::l; 

h~ ..... iO'\ '.I;Hn (I, Il] U./'Iv- CAP··H, '.J;h 
{.~:,,;~.'I~; ~,'J.l t ..~,.. 11611 '''''It' -:).00:1\ (Gftl/l~" D.'" UiINolYf 

.,..... hu: ,-co fON/~" ,,,..,.. "toc.....tt)
 
lOW' of opt"'llon: 1144 htlYr
 

lIP "'i..h ... ~ 

l.~lutDl"l 'lttOl": O.~6 t~ttlll" (I.·tl. '.".1"1)
 
tOl'lt:'ol C.nI.~It1Cl" 101 (\I,*'Cil'l' ~t." krt Itt' lliItl.ul ty ttl'l ... ~ ..dal)
 
,,1C'.I~.tl.. ~ 0,16 ltsltelr'l • 'aa tG'llt.l"'t • u.~ U..(l\r
 A 

"',,10 ' ..,M oil 1140 1tt"fTJ' .. O.OOOS lons/\b .. 10.08 tOlU)"r 
l'O..CI ttnl/Yr • CLoa • O.S~) • 1'.04 tans"", 

J'fIl·to lal1J~~l 

I.a~ul., he'or. 0.. \2 \1tt.Itllll"t. (U·41,I.'f.1·l) 
C:cn:~\ £"lcl~: 5Q"l (:\111"" Spr_" ..'" 0" 'II\A'aU)' lh. JIll:t..,l.q 
tt~:".,:lltlcn.: 0.110 It.lt~ • 100 tfAtttr - lZ.tlJ Ibn-.r 

U.OO ~C1jM .. "60 vI'!' • C.flCC1 tona/UII. H.Sfl: tur••"r 
'2.U t~/.,-r • (1.01 .. 0."0) • ,16.1$. 'iWtI/r" 

......,1..1 t ....... f ...
 

'rouu ..u; 100 t""""h, (I(I.I.~..... 'tOn" I,u'
 
'OlWt ,f .,.~Hon.: '760 hill"
 

1M....'..." 'lelO,; 0..019 tDi/ton (A/UU4 ) ..01:'0'25·01) 
CDr\fl"t1 IHh:tfli!"CY:: OX 
'"la.ltttCIM' O.lU Itl&ltOl'l· '00 teNlJlI, • 2.1'0 l"'/ht

l.fIO l.taAr .. 1160 tf,.,.". ·0.00lI5 '''/Ut· n.m tIW'IIJ'r" 
U.7'O ItIMJ.,,- • (1 •.00 .. 0.00' • 12.1'0 t~1l" 

"·10 Lalu' .... : 

tafui ... r.,url 0.0064 './t.... 1"'ICC4 )-M·On·I'U 
C7'trol 'ff lcl4'l'q': 01 • 
C"~,"'.I\ul .... ~	 a.eOd! itJelttr\" lao t.,./h,. • O.1Ii4 l"'!J\-r 

0."" ,./ln .. 1160 hOyt • o.OCu~S •.".1\' .. 1.80 t.-w!yt'
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V. Existing Air QualitY and Impacts 

On July 1, 1987 the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) promulglted new National
 
Ambient Air Quality Standards INAAQSllor pa.niculate mener'with en lerodynlmic
 
diameter 01 10 microns or less (PM·101. Due to exceedances 01 the national standards
 
for PM·1 O. the city 01 Kalispell and the nelrby Evergreen Irea have been designated by
 
EPA is nonanainihent for PM·10. As a result 01 this designation, EPA required the
 
Department 01 Health and Environmental Sciences and thl Flathead City·County H..alth
 
Department to submil the Kalispell PM·10 State ImpiemematJon Plan ISIP) to EPA in
 

'November, 1991. The SIP consiSted 01 an emission control plan that controlled lugitive
 
dust emissions Irom roads. parking lOIs. construction. and demolition. since technical
 
studies determined these sources to be the major contributors of PM-l 0 emissions. 

Receptor modeling la model which identifies contributors based on actual ar.a and
 
industrial emissions and ambienl datal was originally used to demonstr<lte an<linment of
 
the lederal PM·10 st<lndardsln the SIP. The EPA is now requiring the deplnment to
 
use a dispersion model la model which incorporates allowable emission rates Irom
 
facilities) to assure that anairvnent can still be demonstrated if individual' sources are 
operilcing at their maximum Illowable emission rates. 

Aft., an analysis, the department determined that emission limitations applicable to the 
Flathead Co. lacilitY were In some cases none.istent lno pennil required) or Sevlral
 
times higher than actual emissions (ARM 16.8.1403). Dispersion modelling conducted
 
using Iminions Irom the Flathead Co. f<lcility at its potential to emit (emissions
 
~ssociated with maximum design capacity or as ~mit.d by ARM 16.8.14031 Indicated
 
that the lacility contributed significantly to the PM-10 concentrations In the Kalispell
 
nonattainment area. -
In order to demonstrate compliance (through dispersion mOdeling) with the PM·10
 
NAAOS in the Kalispell nonanainment area ~ is necessary to reduce or estabhh new
 
e",lssion limitation. for the Flathead Co. facility. The new emission timitations in this
 
document, in conjunction with aimilar limitations. on other Kalisplll area flcilities, 
demonStrales lhrough dispersion modeling thlt complianc. with the NAAOS lor PM-10
 
will be att<lined. These reductions In allowable emissions will be enlorced through a
 
&igned stipulation. 

With lhe proper utilization 01 Ixlsting controi eq'Ulpmentind r.sonable ~';trol ';.. '
 
lechniques (watering or application 01 dust suppr....nt) lor haul road dust the Flathead
 
Co. facility should be able to operate It maximum design rites III1d ramain In
 
compliance with the stipulated Imisslon limitations. .
 

7 
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Kalispell Ind Eyergreen Np"'iiluainmem Soynd8rics 

The "'ll Is bO\ll\ded by lines from UiM Coordlnale 700oo0mE, 5347oo0ml>l. eUllo 
704000rne. 5346000mN, soulh 10 704oo0mE. 53410ooml>l: wesllo 703OO0"'E, 
5341000ml>l. south 10 7030oomE. 5~~:l000mN. weslto 7020oom£, 534oo00mN, 
louth 10 7020oomE. 5339000mN. not 10 703OOOmE, 53390ooN, loulh to 
703000mE. 5338000mN. e••1 10 704000mE. 5338OOOmN. soulh 10 704oo0mE. 
5336000mN, weSI 10 702000mE. 5336000mN, ....110 702ooomE. 5336000mN, 
loulh 10 702oo0mE, 5335000mN, WISI 10 70oooomE, 5335OO0mN. north to 
70oooomE. 5340000mN, W.$! to 5e5OO01llE. 534oooomN. north 10 695000m£. 
5345000mN. lUI 10 70oooomE. 5J45000mN, horth 10 7ooo00mE, S347oo0mN. 

VI. Environmental Asseument 

An environmenul assessment, reQujre~ by the Montan, E,wironmental Protection Act, 
wlS compleled for Ihis projecl, A cOOy is attached. 

a e
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STATEUOF MO~NiTAN.A...._. 

Air Quality 
ON PLAN P 0 am 

DE?AFlfMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
Air QuaRry Bureau .
 

Cogswell Building, Helena, Moniana 59620
 
(406) 444·3454 

fiNAL ENVlllQNMEHTAL ASSESSMiNT lEA! 

Project or Applicltion: flathead County ROld O_rtment, Air Quality Stipulation for Kalis~ell 
SIP. 

Oescription or Project: Thil nipul"ion is for Itle operaticn of I portlble 1973 Pioneer Dup!ex 
Model SOVE crusher noo TPKI, Serill 130JR·P·122 Ind I gralla' screan. This p1lnt crushes 
grallel for uoe in construetion. repl", I~d maintenance of roads and highways. 

Benefits and Purpose of Propos.II: On July I, 1987 Ihe E""ironmental ;>roleclion Agency IEPA) 
promulgated new N.tionll Ambient Air Quality Siandards (NAAOS! for plnlcuille matler wilh 
an aerodynamic diametlf of 10 microns or Ie.. IPM·IO). Due 10 uceetJances of Ihe na:;z'.i>: 
Ilandirds lor pM·10. the city of Kalispell and Ihe nelrby Ellergreen area have boten dO$,gnaled 
by EPA u nonlttainment for PM· I O. As i ,esult of this designalion, EPA required the 
Oeplrtment of Heallh and Environmenul Sciences and the flathead Cily-CounlV Heallh 
Departm'nt to submit Ihe Kalls"eN PM·10 Stll. Implem.ntation Plan 1511'1 to EPA in 
November,1991. The $'Iipulation i~enliflu Ihe emission sources and ma'••s enforceable 
emission "mitllions Ind Ihe operalion of ~",rol equlpmenl Ifld technl<iues which wh.n 
consider.d wilh slmil" bmillTions on other ItI6spaU 8fea sources will lChielle the PM.10 
NAAOS, -
Description lrid analyois of rusonable ilt.rNlives wheneller ~I.rnitivts are ruscn'bly 
evailablt ftrId prudent 10 consicer: No rllsanabl. alternal!V" IVlilabl•. 

A IISling llIld Ippropritte .vtl...lion or mitigation, ctipulitions 100 oth" conlrols enforceable by 
the ag.ncy or lnother government ~ency: A Ilst of enloreubl, COMilions and In In"'vsis 01 
conditions Ire conllined in a signed sllpulation. 

Recommend.tion: No EIS Is 'equired, 

If In EIS i. needed. Ind if Ipproprllt,. upllin ,h, rusons for pr,parin. ttle EA: 

•
l( .n EIS is not requir.d, explain why the EA Is an Ippropr!". lev,1 of -.elysls; Th, ,missions 
Irom this plant will not chln.e. This Iction makes lhe conlrOI .quipment, control techniques. 
and imitations on oPlraling hOurs al the plant .nforceable and assures thlt the emissions from 
Ihis facitity wilen considered with simG" nuion timlt,l;ons II oth.r sources will ltialn Ihe 
PM·10 NAAOS. 

Ottar groups or agencies eantlered or Which may hav. overllpping jUri.die,l>:n; None 

Individuals or groups conlributing 10 this EA: Departm,nl 01 Health and En.ironmenlal 
Scie"ees~ Air QUIlit" Bureau, 

EA prepared by: Michael Glav;n 

O"le; July 22. 1993 

9 r.,...,~". '117"J 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUAL -·----Air Quality Control 

Pro ram 

, ... -.~.' 

1 BEFORE THE BOARD Or HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 
OF '["liE STATE: OF MONTANA 

2 

3 In the Hatter ot Compliance ot )
 
Flathead Road Departme~t, )
 

4 Kalispell, Montana, with 40 CFR )
 
50.6, National Ambient Air )
 

5 Quality Standard for particulate .)
 
Hatter and ARK 16.8.821, Montana)
 

6 Ambient Air Quality Standard tor )
 
PM-10 )
 

B 
The Oepartment of Health and 

9 
("Department"), and Flathead Road 

10 
Co."), here!>y stipulate and aqree to 

11 
graphs 1-10 inclusive, inclUding the 

12 

STIPULATION 

Environmental Sciences 

Oepartlllent ("Flathead 

all the followinq para­

exhibits as. raterenced 

below, in regard to the above-captioned matter and present 
13 

the same tor. consideration and adoption by the Board ot 
14 

Health and Environmental Sciences ("Board"): 
IS 

·16 
A. BACKGROUNO: 

17 
1. on July 1, 1987, the UnLted states Environmental 

18 
Protection Agency ("EPA") promulqated national ambient air 

19 
quality standards for particulate matter (measured in the 

20 

:a 
ambient air as PH-10, or particle. with an 

• 
aerodynamic diame­

ter less than or equal to a nominal 10 micrometers) ("partic­
22 

ulate matter NMQS"). The annual standard 
23 

per CUbic meter (annual arithmetic mean), 
24 

standard of 150 micrograms per CUbic meter 
25 

concentration), were promulgated by EPA pursuant to Section 
26 

109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, ~ ~., as 
27 

( BTIPlJLATIOH) 

of SO rlio:roqrams 

and t~e 24-hour 

(24-hour average 
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1 amended by the Clean Air Act Amend.ents of :'990 ("Act") • 

2 2. Section 110 of the Act requires each state to sub­

'l !:lit an implementation plan tor the eontrol of each air pol­

~ lutant for ..,hich .. national ambient air quLUty standard has
 

S . been prolllulgated. Since a standard has been promulgated for
 

6 particulate matter, the State of Mont.. n.. is required to sub­

7 nit an implementation plan for particulate ~atter to EPA.
 

8 J. Seetion 75-2-202, KCA,' requires the Bo.ard to estab­

il l11sh alllbient air quality standards for the state. Sections
 

10 75-2-111 ('3) ano 75-2-401, 'Mel., Bl1lpO\oler the Board to issue 

11 . orders upon a hearing before the Board eoneernin9 compliance 

H ..itb national and r;to.te ambient air quality standards. 

13 On April 29. 1988, t.he Board adopted stne a=.i::ient 

14 air quality standards tor PK-IO. inclUding an annual standard -
15 of 50 micrQ9ralllll per CUbic meter (annual arithllletic mean), 

16 and a 24-hour standard of 150 lllicroqrams per cubic llleter (24­

17 hour aver..ge concentration). ARl'! 16.8.821. ("PK-10 KMQS"). 

18 5. On Auqust 7, 1987, the Kalispell area was oesignat­

19 ed as a Group: area by EPA. 52 Fed. Reg. 29383. pursuant 

20 to the Federal Clean Air Act ot .11 Group : 'are•• , including
• 

21 Kalispelf' are desiqnat.ed Dy. operation of law to be in non­

22 attainment for the particulat. Ilatter tlAAQS. 42 U.S.C. 

23 7407(d)(4)(B), as amencled. Further, t.he Act designated the 

24 Kalispell ar.... as a "..oderate" PM-10 nonattail\Jllent area. 42 

25 i U.S.C. 7513 (il), as ....encled. For IIreas desiqn.ated as "::Iocler­

a ate". the state ..,as r ..quired to SUbmit to EPA an impl.....nta­

27 

( BTIPIlIoA'1'lOIl)
 
2
 

:3 .­
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1 tion plan no later than one year trom enactment.ot November 

15, 1990 amendments to the Act. 42 U.S.C. 7513a(a) (2). The 

3 area encompassed in the moderate nonattainment designation 

4 (hereatter "Kalispall nonattainment area") generally includes 

5 the city ot Kalispell and that· portion ot Flathead County 

6 within the vicinity ot the boundaries ot the City ot Kali­

7 spell. A map ot the Kalispell nonattainment area is attached 

8 to the stipUlation as Exhibit A and by this reterenc" is 

9 incorporated herein in its entirety as part ot this document. 

10 6. Results ot air quality sampling and monitoring trom 

11· 1986 through 1991 have demonstrated violations within the 

12 Kalispell nonattainment area ot the 24-hour standard con­

13 tained in both the .partiCUlate matter NMQS and the PM-10 

14 KAAQS. 

7. on November 25, 1991, Governor Stephens submitted 

16 to EPA an implementation plan tor ·Kalispell, Montana, demon­

17 strating attainment ot the parti~late mattar NMQS. The 

18 implementation plan relied upon the receptor modeling tech­

19 nique known as chemical milliS balance (CMll) to identity the 

20 major emission sources ·contributing to noncompliance. The 
•

21 implementation plan consisted ot an emission control plan 

22 that controlled tugitive dusts emissions trom roadli, parking 

23 lotli, conlitruction and demolition project, and barren ground. 

24 8. On April 29, 1992, EPA notitied Governor Stephens 

25 that the Kalispell implementation plan could be conditionally 

26 approved it certain deticlencies were corrected. A major 

27 

( STIPtlUTION) 
3 
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1 deUc;iency id;mtilied by EPA IoiI!.S that the emission limita­

2 tions set. for industrial sources (or in 5011". cases for indus­

:) trial sourees where there Ioias no 8::>1ssion lilllitation set at 

alll could result 1n significant e=~ssion increases above the 

5 emission leVQlS occurring during the Iloure.. apportionment 

6 modeling study (Cl'.B). Furthermore,· such potential emissions 

7 increases Were not. accounted for in the particulate matter 

8 NAAQS demonstration of attainment. 

9 9. On June 15, 1992, Governor Stephens sublllitted a 

10 letter to EPA committing to additional analysis utilizing 

11 dispersion modeling technique on the Ralispell area industri ­

12 al sources. If the di spersion "odeling indicted tha t a 

13 source significatltly impacted the nonattainment .arell., the 

14 Governor' further cOMitted to developing neW alllission limita­

15 tions on the )';alispell area industrial sources Ioihich would -
16 demonstrate attainment of the particulate matter NMOS. 

17 10. The depart••nt has determined that emission limita­

18 tions applicable to Flathea<1 co. were in sOllie cases nonexis­

19 tent (no permit requirements) or si9nifioantly higher than 

20 aotual emi•• ions during the CMB modeling stUdy. 

21 11. Dispersion modelin.. analysi; has been conducted by 

22 the <l.epartiAent for the Xaliapell nonattabu.ent area. The 

23 disparsion modeling incorporates the allovable 8mission rates 

24 from the sources of i'M-10 emissions 1n the Ralispell non­

25 attainment area to detemine the extent of thLir respective 

26 contributio~s t.o the ambient levels of 'K-l0. Based upon.the 

27 

(STUll'U'1'ION) 
~ 

t 
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r.sults of this modeling, the PH-:I0 ..missions from Flathead 

2. Co. were identified as a significant contributor to ambient 

l.v.ls of PH-I0 in the l<alisp.U nonattainm.nt ar.a. Fur­

4 th.rmorO!, both parties agree that bas"d upon thes. 7<1odeling 

5 rllsults, revised 0!1lliss1pn limitation for Flathead Co. are 

6 nO!cessary to demonstrate compliance with the particulate 

7 matter NAAQS. The department has performed additional model­

8 ing using revised e",ission rates for Flathead Co. and other 

9 sources in the Kalispell ~~e~ to determine the level of emis­

10 sions which achieves the particulate matter NAAQS. Based 

11 upon these mOdeling results, both parties agree that revised 

12 emission limitation must be impos8d upon Flathead Co. 

1] 

14 B. BINDING EFFECT 

15 12. The parties to this stipulation agree that any such 

16 .mission limitations placed on Flathead Co. must be enforca­

17 able by both the department and EP~. To this end, the par­

18 ties have negotiated specific limitations and conditions that 

19 are to be applicable to Flath.ad Co. The specific conditions 

20 Which comprise these limitations are.contained in EXhibit B 

21 to this stipUlation (entitled "Emission Liulitations and Con­

22 ditions, Flathead Road D.partment") which is attached hereto 

2] and by this ref"rence is incorporated herein in its entir~;y 

24 as part of this document. 

25 1]. Both parties understand and agree that if EP~ finds 

26 tho! Kalispell implementation 'plan incomplete or disapproves 

27 

(BUPllL1l'rION) 
5 
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Air Quality Control 

1 it or if future violations of th@ particulat@ matter NAAQS or 

2 PH-I0 standard MAAQS occur, this StipUlation may be ran.qoti ­

3 ated and made enforceable throuc;lI an associated Board Order 

4 or simply superseded by a suesequent order ot the Board upon 

5 notice of hearing. 

6 14. The Board is the state llgency that 1s primarily 

responsible for the development and illlplelllantation of the 

8 State lmplamentation Plan under the Fadaral Clean Air Act. 

9 Under Sections 75-2-101, Al; I\.U., the Board is required to 

10 'protect public health and welfe~e by liciting the levels and 

11 concentrations of air polh!tan~s within the state and such 

lZ responsibility includes the adoption of emission standards 

13 (Section 75-2-203, HeA) and the issuance of orders (Sections 

14 75-2-111(3), 75-2-401, MCA) to effectuate COMpliance with -15 national and state ambient cair quality standards. 

16 15. The parties to this StipUlation agree ~hat upon 

17 finding the limitations and conditi~ns contained in Exhibit e 

18 to this Stipulation to be necessary tor the Kalispell non­

19 C attainment area to .eet the particulate Ratter NAAQS and the 

20 PH-I0 MAAQS, the Board has juriBdietio~ to require the impo­

21 aition or 'such limitations and conditions, and may adopt tha 

22 sallle as enfor:eabl@ measures applicable to Flathead Co. 

23 16. The conditions lind limitations contained in EXhi~it 

24 B to this Stipulation are consistent with the prOVisions of 

25 tho Montana Clean Air Act, Ti':le 75, Chapter 2, MCA, and 

26 rules promUlgated pursuant to statute. 

27 
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BY L­ 1 I HEALTH AND .fZC~ 
Director 

BY 'i I.y ,~ .' ;'1 r';, .':'. " 
Tlliiothy R. 
Attorn"Y 

Baker 

OAT! _ ...1_-_1._·_.;"_----:..1_3'...1'-­ _ 

SUbject:	 Flathead County 
Air Qualit Control 

-~­

17. Any obligations in this StipUlation and atu"~.a~ 

Exhibit B that Are lIIore stringent than c:ond,ttiol\s set torth 

in the perllllt i.sued to the air source/party to this agru­

lIIent lit issued). supersede the less strinqent permit cor.~~­

tions. 

1'. Accordingly. the parties ~o this Stipulation agr•• 

that it would bn consistent with the te~s and intent ot this 

stipul..tion tor the Bo..rd to issue ..n order Io'h~ch requires 

the imposition of the terms in this Stipulation and the li:i ­

tildons and conditior.s contain..d in Exhibit 8 of ':~.is S':i::'~­

lation, and adopts the s ..me as enforc....ble measur..s applica­

·1:11.. to Flathead Co. 

,,"'''''''' .... '''''''''''I~ """''''. "'''''''''''T " 
~ J~. ENVJ:R~~.r.r>.!. 

(ITIP!7LA'I'IOlll 
7 
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STATE OF MONTANA Flathead County 

Air Quality Control 
Pro ram 

AIR QUALITY 
I 

EXHiBIT B 
EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS 

Flathead County Road Department 
P.O. Bo. 1102
 
Kalispell, MT 59902·1102
 

The above'named company is herein2lter toferred to as "Flathead Co.· 

Section I: Allected Facilities 

A.	 Equipment: A stationary 1970 Barber Green OA 55 Hot Mix Flam (i eo TFHI with 
a cone dust collector (model CB 55) and a Wet collector (model CL 631. installed 
in 1971. 

B.	 Original location: Steel Bridge Pit (SEll. SEll. Sec 3. T28N. R21W, Flathead 
County!. 

Section II: Limit~tion5 and Conditions 

A.	 Em1$$ion Limitations 

1.	 Flathead Co. shall operate Ind maintain the Wet scrubber end ell other 
emission cOntrol e:quipm~nt and utilize:· ell techniques spec;~:E; in this 
5tfpul&\ion te provide the malCimum air pollution control for which they were 
dasigned. 

2.	 All vilible emissions from the asphalt plant SUlek are limit!:: to 20~l 
. opacity'. (ARM 16.8.1404) 

3.	 Flathead Co.' shatt not cause or authOri>e to be' dischaloed into the 
atmosphere from hlul roads. IceDSS roads, or the general pil:nt area any 
visible fugitive emission, that e.nibil opacity' of 5% or grener. (RACTI 

4.	 Flathead Co.' shall ireat all unpoved' po'nio'ns oi th~ 'hl,ul roads. access 
:~:~.	 rQads, and the general pllnt area with water IIhd/or chemical dust 

suppreuant as necesszry to maintain compliance with the- 5% opacity 
Iimitition. (RACT) 

5.	 Flathe8d Co. shall not cause or authorize to be discharged ;ntO ,.- ­
atmosphere from material transfer end storage .rees .ny visible emissions 
that exhibit OpaCitY' of 20~. or ijrUter. (ARM 16.8.1401) 

6.	 Asphalt plant TSP emissions Ire limited to 0.10 grtdscf and 15.<: Ibs/t1r. 

7.	 Asphalt plant PM· 10 emissions are limited to 0.10 gr/dsc! and 1.5.4 Ibsthr. 

8.	 A device to measure the pressure drop (magnehelic gauge. manometer. 
etc.) on the control device (wet ,crubber, baghouse, etc.) 'hall be installed 
and maintiined. Pre~~'.l~e drop shall be measured in Inches of water. 

Page: 75 of 235 
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Ject: Flathead County 

Air Quality Control 
P 0 

Te"pen,~~'~ i:nlht:uO"5 !:I thl! t::omfoi dfvicell'l:le~ and cutlet must b!
 
instantd t~'d mehlllt'le=d
 

9.	 Ttl! or:gir-...!:r asphalt prodl:ctiOfl rata is limited 10,150 lCrls!hO>Jr. 

10.	 Oree a $;I~1< lesl is ~.rlor""'d. 'M asphall prOduefM rite '$ iir.lited to Ih. 
avt~J9t ;..roduction Utt during the \ast source ttst demonsuattn<;j
 
compli.anu.
 

8.	 Emission Testins 

1.	 A source : ~J:' mU!it De conducted and cotnj)liance demollSH.ateO within '\ 80
 
days hOrT ,nil!' date of tl";1 s.~9ned srlou!i'ti~n
 

2.	 An EPA r.f~hod ',5 $.Ovrtt teSt fT\vst be performm1 on the 3'Sp?\aU prat\t
 
eVllry fol,:' year5 t~ dtmOnSlt31t coml1H.i!nCl! with SeClion ILA,'. (. S. end
 
6. 

3.	 Tht te~a !~-!n consist of th1'!'t nml. nct'J of at ItiiiJ"" 60 mj(u.H~$ dU!c:Jtion.
 
The tes~ t·c!i be tC'1dvc:te:f in Ccmplt2nce It'Ilth ttl. TI!'Q.uhem!1'lts 0' 40 CfR
 
Pin 60. £copan A, G.n.,.1 P'O"l.ons; EPA R.f.r.n~. MelhOd' 1,5, 40
 
CFR Pan £0. Appendi. A, .nd 40 OR P'rt 60 Su~p.rt I. Th. ne", Int
 
s"ell b. ~~-'ormed d'u'ing 1993.
 

An EPA "'o:l>od 9 opjcjty les, ''''JSI 011'0 bf perlofmed in conjunction willl ­the plfti:.iat. tests to d-emQnSUaTI! compf~nce whh S.c;tlon fl.A.1. This 
tes: .haU [)n,\$1 0' thirty 6·minult a....;. observatio". w;lh ,en 01 Ihne 
ebsorv.liens beil't\l cOMu"ed Curing each plflioulale tUI (\,In. 

5.	 Thesele.:.s mu.. be eonducted in 00"1'1i.0« .w'th the pre·tUI M"lieation
 
and repor-,g fe~irl""""01 Ill. AOe's Compliar><:e Sou,ce TUI PrOtOCol.
 

6	 Prcdu<li, -. 'ield dl'" situ.. mus, b••"ppl'e" as pan Of 'he tUt .epon.
 
Since U't111t proll<IClion will be limiled 10 the avefage prOd""io" rate
 
""r'''Il th. ,.,.. ;1 is ",gg","" ,n. '151 bo Performed ", lh. highest
 
prOdUClieti rale prlctical. 0
 

7.	 Th. AOE rnl.l$t bf "'''iliell Of the ttst 1... worl<1ng diy- before the t1511s
 
schedule, to be pe'1orm.1. The AOe must also be nOt,lied the dey bef"'e
 
tht test \1 ~.r1ormtd to co(\hrm the te5l. The mpcnsibni:~ for notlticatior,
 
is T",at of ~. -owner/opetaror.
 

e.	 P"uu'e crop on tn. contfol devle. and rempefallJrU wl6 be 'Icorded
 
d\.lrtl"1l'; th. ~ast and te,:C'I";!:! as part of tt-:e tnt r.Stllls,
 

2 
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SUbject: Flathead County 

c.	 Reponing Requirements 

1.	 The operator muSt maintain on~sitl recorGs showing daily production rates 
for Ihe CurtEnt calendar year. The.1 records shall be available for 
inspection by Ihe AOB and will be lubrr.irred to the AOB upon request. 

2.	 Flalhead Co. shall relain daily produclion n"mbers tor. minimum at five 151 
years. 

3.	 Annual production informalion shall be submitted in writing to the ACB by 
Merch 1 of the following calendar veer. ihe information shall include: 

aJ	 Tons 01 asphall produced. 

b)	 Hours of operation. 

cl	 Type Ind amount at tuel used tor Ihe plant. 

d)	 F\lgi\ive dU30t inform~tion consis,in; of a listing of all plant v!hicle-s 
Including the folio wing for each v~:'rcle type: 

i) Number of vehicles: 
ii) Vehicle type: 
iiil Vehicle weight, loaded 
iv) Vehicle weight, unloaded; 
v)	 NUmber ot tires on Yehicle; 
vii Average trip lepgth: 
VIi) Number a I trips per day; 
viii)	 Average vehicle speed: . 
Ixl	 Area at IctivllY; and 
)()	 Vehicle fuel usage (gasoline or diesel) annual 

10111. 

fl	 Fugitive dusl contloi for hlul roads Ind general pllnt Irea; 

Hours of operation of wate, trucks. 
ii.	 ApprlCation schedule for chemical dusl suppressant· if 

Ipplicable, 

D.	 The de'partmeot may reqUite Idditional emiUionl testing on ~urce5 tlf emissicns 
per ARM 16.B.704, Tesllng Requirements. 

E.	 Flll?1ead Co. must maintain a copy of the air quality stipulation at the l<:a1il';:'I~1l 

rOldy mix site and make that copy Ivailable for inspection by de~irtne~t persennel 
upon request. 

F.	 Fla1held Co. shIll Co ",ply with III other Ipplicabl, .:<le. 'ederal, and locellaws Ind 
regulations. 

3 
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ONTANA Subject: Flathead county 

CONTROL Air Quality Control 
N PLAN o am 

A, h1!;e:tion . The: recjp;if;~ !hlli ,now the depanrn..rlt's reprfsenUtives aC~eS$ ~o 

tr.• lO\lr(:1 It all rea$Ofl,t~L time~ tor the purpose (I' making in5pe(lionl. svrveys. 
e:H."Mg umQles. ob:"r'n~ t1at4, aU<l1ting any mqnilo'ing equipment teEMS, 
C<?oMS) 0' OOSt'IVlng a.y monitoring or testing, and ~trle, wiu cOt14lue!loQ aU 
tlf:.eS.$'ry lunet~Qn.s nlale11 Ie d\is sTipulation, 

ll, CCt'hj;.haffce wah Suturu and Regulations ~ Sptdfic hSlin9 of requirements, 
b:da:1ons. and conditio"' contained he,ein dOes not telleve tt>e ,pplic.nt frem 
C.:.r:-.pJian,.. Vlit!'" a~~ .app"Ublt 5(~"ute$ a",f.dministt...:i¥e I-tUu1ations in'Cludtn$j 
Im!t"l-dmem.5 thereto. nor WJiVI lh-e right of the depan-mtnt to re:quife cempl'."ce 
w::',; "J apgt;cable 'Utu:!S il'\d ldmillistrat,"e regutatiors. tn'Ciuding am-endment$ 
(I"'ll'!;(l, 

E-,f~rc!:menl • Vjnl,ali~n! 01 Jlm'tlnion$~ t-Ondi'ions al'\d requiramena C.ofitiltt\ed 
t:~·i':"• .may c=:nstlht1f gtz,lJn-d,s, fot pen.ahie-s. 

-
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ead county 
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ram 

Analysis of Conditions
 
Flalhead County. Road Depanrnent
 

Inlloduction 

A.	 Permined Equipmen! 

A alat"lonary 1970 Berber Gr..o DA 55 HOI Mi. PI.n! (ISO lPHI wilh a cone du., 
colleclor (model CB 55) and. weI collecto, (model CL G31. 

B.	 Process Description 

Th;5 plam produces IsphC!.lt for use in construction. repair. and maintenance of 
roeds and highways. 

C.	 Facility Location 

Flathead Co. oper.t", lhr•• (3) gravel pits in 0' near lhe Kalispen nonaltainment 
area. They move the Cedar Rapids gra .... el crusher between these pits in order to 
crush gravel used to prod\Jce .Sphllt for use in construction, repeit. Ind 
mainlenance of roads end highways. The Barber Greene DA 55 Hot Mi. Plant is 
permanently located 11 the Sit!!el Bridge Pit. The three gflvel pit locatigns ara; 

. Four Corners Pil (N~. Sec 2S. l2BN. A21 W. Fillhe.d Countyl; 
Sheepherders Pil (NWII. Se: IS. l2BN. R22W. FI.theed Countyl; 
Steel Bridge Pit (SE l\. Sec 3. T28N. R21 W. Flathead County!. 

II.	 Applicable Rules and Regulations 

A. ARM I G.B. Subchapter B. Ambienl Air Qualitv. including but not limited to: 

AAM lG.B.821 Ambienl Air Quality Standard for PM·IO. This slCtion states lhat 
no p~son may clluse or contribute to conc81'uat;ons of PM-'O in the Imbient air 
which exceed the .et .nncord•. (See Section vi 

B.	 ARM 1 G.9, Subchapter 9. Prevention of Significant Deterioration· This facility is 
not a PSO sourcl since this facility is not a listed Source and the potential to emit 

. is below 250 tons per year of any pollutanl• 

.. C. I G.B Subchapter 14, Emiuion Slandards. including bul not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16.6.1401 Pllniculate Maner. Airborne. This section requires an 
opacity limitation of 20% for all fugitive emission sources. 

2.	 ARM 1 5.B. 1403 Pal'1iculile Maner, Industrial Process. This section states 
that no person shen cause, allow. or permil tG be di.charged inlo the 
outdoor &tmosphe~! from iiny operation, ~roce$s. or activity, particuiLTe 
me"er·in excess of the amounl determined by using the followinG equation: 

Finel Slip",I••o,,: 9/1 '~3 
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athead County 

Air Quality Control 
r 

Allowablt EmiSSions. 55 1150 tonslhrl'" • 4:l • 55.44 Ib.lht. 
Tho ulimoled 10lal Plttic~lole motlt< emissiorts fat tho asphalt plant are 
15.4~ IOsJl>t. therelore the .o~rce is in complian"". 

3.	 ARM 16,8.' 404 V<sibfe Air COntominaMs. This sect,on reqU'fes an opacity
 
li",;talion of 20% from .11 IlackS construCled Of a\teted sinCe November 23.
 
1969.
 

4.	 16.8.1'23 Slindard. of Perlormlnce lor Ne ..· 5tOlionaty Somcn 1N5P51
 
This plant ...... constructed in 1970 so NSPS (40 CFR Pitt 60. general
 
provisions. Ind Subpart I Hot MIX Asphalt F.clIllies does not Ipply.
 

Ill, RACMIRACT Oea,mination 

Unde' nction 1119CalllllCI ef tht Imended Clurl ....' Act of 1990. mod le .",. Stale
 
Implemenlation PI.",. (SIP'sJ musl conti in "r..sonably a","iloble cenl",f m ~<es· ,RACMI
 
lor the control 01 PM· 10 emissiOllS. RACM for stationaty 10Ulcn il Ihe applicalion 01
 
reasonably available control leclvlolollY (RACT), Since t~e Kllispell Irea has been
 
designated .. a "otlanllnment lor PM·l0 by EPA, RACT must bt applied to those
 
stationary sources which caU',. or contribute [0 the nonaUltnment Ifea,
 

A RA.eT t1ttermil1~tion is re.~utrld for~ 

A.	 Alphal, Phlnt S~~tk Emiuions 

F1ath..d Co:s I.phllt pllnt was constructed in 1970, anlllnerefere. NSPS does
 
MI apply.ThI deplnmlllt has detetmined lhll RACT lor p'e·NSPS uphllt pllnu
 
i. In emi><,,,,, ~mit.tion of 0.10 grldscland 20% eplcily. Since 8ACT is mo,e
 
$tringel'll than RACT alld this uphill plant mtets 8ACT, Ihe RACT requiterne", I.
 -
met. ' 

B.	 Material Tt.fnfi'tr Fugitive fm!uions 

RACT lor "'"Ie,lll trlnsf,r points for lource;of tiu. tYpe hi. bnn determined by
 
Ihe dep.ttmlnt to be the use of waler 0' che",ical a:lbiliUlion s. IS 10 maintain
 
compllen« with I 20~ opacilY Iimi"tion.
 

C.	 FUllitiye ReId OuSt E""..1o"s 

RAeT fO' klgil;...e raid dust emissions fer lauren 01 Ihi. type hu been determined
 
by thl depanmtnt Ie be Ihe uu of Wiler .r chemical It.bilillllon 10 as to mainlain
 
cornpllence with e 5% opec;ty imitation.
 

2 
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TI ro ram 

IV. Ernission Inventory 

'DUrn 

.1P".h "'In.t CrUll. Dry,,. 67." 67.5' 23."
 
UnltDr. SeteeN. liM, .I"ICI "i:ll­ 1)'.(0 • '9.71
 
Co\d AISlre"U ".~lf,,; '~.'70 16.28
 
Ilaul lID.d, 3.14 1.27
 

Tout lllililans 

• a••ed 8ft opttatlng 8nO houn/yll:-. 

Ibs/dlY 
lource UP '''-'0 JiDX YOC co 'ox 

Asphalt pt,nt OrY:\ Dryl,. 370.29 . 370.29 n'.lo 100.eO !lO••O 262.80
 
Uly.tor. lellN, .1"", .rod J11lu.­ 120.00 108.00
 
[old A""-t.U M.n:H ;nl 360.00 ''''.00
 
hut 101. (Dilly) 10.'2 10.84
 

Toul Elll.hstons 

.... IIIUII Prou.. htl: t!::' ::.r.s/llr 
precus A1rfLov "n: \!.:":J c!sd'rtin (1lI11'~ p,.oc:cu .litHo'll Iuc) 
JlCloJra of c~r.tloI"U .7tJ t.r/y" 2' tI'l/day 

binlon 'leur: 0.'0 Itldad' (laCY g,urQ[l'\Ition)
 
Clle-loll.tiona: O.1~ Sl"/dlcf· '1000 d&cf/lll;n· 111000 lbs/l~r • 60 """"ft.,. _15.'3 Ibt/""
 

U.C.3 Its/lit" B760 tltlyt • D.OOOS tons/tt • 67.sa tona/y,. 

I 
!~infon '.etc,.: 0.10 Ir/dlcf t ...~ 'tiDS of TP II "K·'0} 
C,tcut.tlons; C. ~~ Ctl(:Jtf • 18aOO dlc..f/.I" • 1/7COO lbl/." • 60 .In/tlt _ 15.43 thlnr 

1L"-J Itl/tI" • 8760 'fIt/yt • O.caos tona/lb • 6'.58 tans/,!" 

ItO. (_luteM; 

~::~::':f:~c:t~.!i~iD~s.~~~t:n'5~A:::/:;0;~~~:oOtts~~."6) 
5.40 l~/ht .. 8160 htll"" .. 0.0005 t.,.l\b .. 13.65 to"./,t 

\IOCI.lu'''': 

hln.ICln httor: O.Ol.lbl/tClll"l UJSSC )·OS·OOZ·01, ptoIl 116') 
C.lculet(ONI: 0.'4:1 Ibi/tOl'l .. 150 to"lll1'lt • 4.20 lbl/tv 

'4.iO ItlI/h1' • 8760 h,./y1' • 0.0005 tons/lb. \1.40 ,o".,yr 
co I'",iuiana: 

(.':liufOf'l 'Ic~cr: ~.C!3! {bathn (AISIC 3-05·002·01, p_,_ 1U) 
Ciltutatl"ns: ;:_:~! It:,Hon .. 150 tON/hr. 5.7'0 lbs/hr 

~ .•: \::""1',. "'0 h!"/y1' • 0.0005 tlll'llntl. Z'.IJI' \cll'r.i/yr 

3 
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leiu.hr. 'l(.(Ot: 0.01'3 lbslt~ '{..nit 3·OS~tm'~Ot. P-t4' 116)
 
,.1w\.,'ons~ G.on lblJ1;M\· nc. tC'd-/tl," 10.n tlCl'/M
 

10.n lW/l'Ir • 1160 totr'/yf • O.CJeC5: ltcr.Uib. 41." t~"*/y~ 

'rUIU .".: '50 una/~r 
Jl~1 ~f coetal· 01\: ,riO ..... ,y' 
TV' hIJoII ...... : 

l.d-ubn h.-c.t"r: C.l UM/tM (",sse }·G5·OO~·Ol • ..,e \16)
 
C'~l"vl.fi~t 0.20 ll>S/10"l '" 1~1:· '0n6/.r • ]q.Ot ~t.t~r
 

..sO.Co l",/hr • ,760 'Mfy" • Q.OC'O~ \(l""/lD • ,)1,4(1 't","""fyr
 

C:.lu~-ot' 'ulor. <1.01 \tnllotl (AfI1{ 1·0$·002·02. FA.I Hu
 
tahlolta' 1otis; C.C1 len/Ion· "0 'OI'a{l'lr' '.~ 1M;"'''


'.So- tbl/l\, '" 1160 to.rfYt • O.DOO~ tlM'ltJlb' 19.11 '&Il:Mlyr 

",,(In htt~ ,"So. 1lW'wt/l'l:r
 
Jt\>/1 oi ~r.~iGt>~ &164 ttrly't
 

tlllui~ (nUt: 0.10 lbf!tOft (.JUC ]·~·«I2·C4. "" l1b'
 
'.I(vl .. ti ...... ,. C.'" 'btJ10l'l· no t""",,,r. 15"C1C \II:IS/'ftr


'l'!l.Ol:l tbf,/JIr ...".,0 M!yr • c.,ceo, tl:f\.\/tb 11 6S.7J Hf'l\;/yr 

I .. ,,.,,",, '.ctO': Q.Ck. lb6/(Cln: ,IJUC ]v05·Ml·04. ~ 1\4.)
 
r ..lhl.Ucm,: G.t!"" \b,/tO/\" no \~/~" .. 6.00 Itllf.tlr
 

... 00 Ut1Jftt' .. 1100 ftrJ.,r • D.DOOS t.......,.lb - 26.4!,S t ... MJ'(1'
 -
OPt.f4t'"" tI.gur'l .760 .0","llr
 
'I.nlct4 ~It" 'r .... ; J1\1 'W'lIlTJ'r
 
(""rrat HfI~':ilt"Cr h lC1 hr IUrl't'fn;. 

I- S. r\. c.• n'l)·(1/),O)·('lff3 ).'Q. y.t-.J' ).-.0 .S-,t 
~tre~ 
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v, Exi.1ing Air OualilY and Impacls 

On J"ly " 19B7 the Environmental Prolection Agency (Ei'A) promu'9al.~ new Nlliona' 
Ambient Ai, Ouafiw Slandards (NMOS) for paniculale maner with in ulou.",amlc 
diameler Of 10 microns 01 less (PM·l01. Oue 10 exceeilenc.. of Ihe nltionel slIndards '0' 
PM· 10, Ihe cilY of Kali.pell and the nurby E"er9reen erea have bttn designaltd by EPA 
" nonilteinmenl "", PM· 1O. IU a re.ult of Ihls designalion. EPA .equlred Ih. Depanment - 01 Heallh and En"'.o"menl" Sciencn and the fialhead City ·Coun\'( Heallh [HpaMmenl 10 
."bmil lhe Kaij.peU PM·l0 Stal. Implement;niQn Plan [SIl'l 10 EFJ;. in November, 1991. 
The SIP Clln$llled Cfl an emission conlfol pl." that controlled fu;ill". dUSI emissions from 
toads, patltillg lOts, construclion, and demolition, ,inee tecMic:ll studiu delermlned tllese 
ICUICU 10 be the majot contribut"'s 01 1'101·10 emissions, 

Aeceplor modeling la model which idcntifies con\fibUlo's o....J on .clual area and 
industrial emission. and ambienl dalal was originally used 10 demonstrale Illainmenl o( 
thelede..' PM·10 standards "'Ihe SIP, The EPA f. now requ,ring the de;>l",ment to u.e 
a dispersion model (a model which inc",porales allowable emission tltts Irom lacilitlesl 10 
.$Sure that Ittltnment can stlJl be demon$uated if individvtil s::urcu t~r G'';!1Iting .1 their 
maximum allowable 'fmlssion rate$. 

AIm in .nil~·sis. the dopal1m.nt delermined that emllsien limil.:;ons .~plitable 10 the 
Flathead Co. facilily were in some cises n008;Jti5tent (no perm;'" r*Qyirtd) Gt severaJ time$. 
highe' than actuai emluion. (ARM 16.8.14031, Cl.pe....'" "",dolling t.nd~cl.d using 
t:mintons from ,he Flath'ld Co. facility at itl p¢tentiallO e"'nit lemissiot'\s 1$IOCiltld with 
naximum design capa,,'w or as limiled by ARM 16.8.14031 ir.dicattd that Ihe facilily 
contributed signifiCllntly 10 Ihe PM·l0 c'onCentralions in Ih. K.li.peU ""Nmainment are•. 

In o'der to demonwate compliance (through dispersion mOCltlingl with Ihe PM· 10 NAAOS ­
., tne Kalispell nonatlainment erea, It ~ necelROY 10 'e<Juce or esublish new emission 
Ii milelions for Ihe Flathud Co. 'acilitY. The new emission limit.lion. in Ihis docu""enl. in 
eoniunc.ttOn with !lnu11f' Hm~t.tion$ on other ~lSpelf area hlCnitilS, demonstrates tnrough 
dispersion modehng Ihll compliance wilh the NMOS lor ?M·10 wiD be "uined. Th..e 
reductions in alloweble emis.ion. will be enloreed IA,ough I Jllln~ sti~"'.:ion 

With the p,oper ulilililion 01 .xlsling control equipmenl anC: epplicltion of reasonable 
control tedl"iques (water.,g or application 01 dust .upp...... ntl "", hlul road d~Jt the 
deportmenl ha. determined that Il>e Flalhud Co. facility csn operale 1\ maximum design 
r.res and rermin in compfial"'lct with the stipuJat'fd enlllission Kmitation.l. 
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Klli$ot:~ 'nd Evergreen Nl)nallilinmem epundaties 

Tile area Is bound., by lines from UTM Coordinate· 700000mE. 5347000mN. eaSt to 
7.04000mE. 534S000mN, louth to 704000mE. '5341000mN, west to 703000mE. 
5341 OOOrnN, south to 703000mE. 5340000mN. west to 702000mE. 5340000mN. SQuth 
to 702000mE. 5339000mN. eut to 7030QOmE, 5339000N, south to 703000rnE, 
5338000rnN, '"Stto 704000mE. 5338000mN. south to 704000mE. 5J3S000mN. west 
to 702000mE, 5J25000mN. west to 702000mE, 5336000mN. south to 70200OmE, 
53J5000mN, west 10 70000OmE. 5JJ5000mN. north to 700000mE, 5340000mN, west 
\0 695000mE, 5340000mN. north \0 6950(lOmE. 5345000mN, e.st to 700000mE. 
534500OmN. nonh to 70000OmE. 534700OrnN. 

VI. Environmental Assessment 

An "'vironmental assessment, required by the Mr;ntana Environmental Protection Act. was 
tompleted for this project. A copy is attached. 

7 
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DEPARTMENT Of HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCfS 
. Air Duality Bureau • 

Cog.w~1I Buildin9, Helena, Montana !>9620 
{401l1 444·3454 

FINAL EN\(IRQNj1ENIAl ASSESSMENT If.!l 

P,ojtC; or ApplicaHon: FlatMad County Road Depa"ment, Air Qualill Stipul"ion lor Kalispell SIP. 

Descriplion of Project; Thi~ petmill$ lor !hI operation 01 a sratlonaf; uno Earber Gre.n OA 55
 
Hot Mi. Plant 1150 TPH} with a cono dust collector (model CB 551 a~d 0 wot colleclor (model Cl
 
631. This plarll produces asphalt for use in conStruction, repair, an~ mainlln;nce 01 roads and
 
highways.
 

Beneliu and Purpose 01 Proposal; On JuIV 1. 1987 th~ lOny;ronmerltal Protection Agencv (EPA)
 
promulgated new National Ambient Air Oualitv Standards {NAAOSI fer paniculate moller with an
 
aerodynamic diamenr of 10 microrll or loss (PM·1OJ. Due to ••cud.nce, of the lIatiorlal
 
Slandards for PM·l0. lhe cilv of Kalispell and th. nearby Eyetgreen "ea ha."e been duignated bV
 
EPA as nonattainmerlt for PM·l O. As a rtlult 01 this desigrlatioll. EPA ttouitad the Oepanmenl
 
of Health and lOnvi,orlmenta, Sci~nces and tha Flathead Cirv·Co~rltv Heallh Department to tUl>mi'
 
the Kalispell PM.10 StatelmplemenlOliorl Plan iSIP) to EPA in November, !~~1. Th. stipulation
 
identifies the -emission sources and mak-es enro-rceabJe I'rniuion lim".\lonS and 'he operetion of
 
control equipment and techniques which whe:'\ considtred witn sim~'a' limIU~ICr" on ochet Kllispell
 -
area sources wi" achie"e th. PM·' 0 NAAOS. 

De-scription Bnd analySis of nason-Iblt altemuives when.",., Iltemil'lives ate !e.a:sonab~y a .....'il.bl8
 
end orudent to w"sidflr: No r8ISCnilble 11tern.&liv81 IY'aitilbll. .
 

A listing and ,ppropriate e.".lu'tion of mitigation. stipulalions and other controls erlforceabl. bV
 
lhe agency or anOlht< 90vernment agencv: A list of enforceable c~ndillons and an analysis of
 
eonditioti5 .r. comainad in a signed Sti?ul.tion, 

Recommendation: No EIS i. rlquired. 

If en EIS i' needed. and ~ aPplOp,;ate, "plein th' r."ons lor preparing th. €A: ..~ 

II an E1S i. 1\0t requlre<:t. explain why lh. EA is 'I' appropriate level of ,nalysis: The emission> 
trom \his pl.nt will not cllenge. This ,clion mikes tbe control tq"ip.".nl JflO contra' techniques 
at the plant .nforeeable an<:t aUUlls that lhe emiuion. ITom this facilitv ~,l1en con,idered with
 
.imilar eminion limitations at ollter scure....ill atuin the PM-! 0 NAAQS.
 

Otller grou~s or agencies contacted or which may have overlapping Jurisdiction: Non, 

Ind;Yid"als or groups contributing to thiS lOA: Oepanment of Health znd En."ironmental Sciences.
 
Air Ouelity Bur..u.
 

EA prepared by: Michael GI• .,,)n
 
O,ne: JuIV 22. 1993
 

B 
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am 

1 BEFORE THE BOAAD OF HEALTH AND !:NVIRONHENTAl. SCIENCES
 
Of THE STATE Of MONTANA
 

2
 

"3 In the Matter of compliance Of ) 
Klin91er Lumber company, Inc., ) 
Kalispell, Montana, with 40 CFR I STIPULATION 
50.6, National Ambient Air ) 

5 Quality Standard tor Particulate ) 
Katter and ARM 16.8.821, Montana.) 

6 Ambient Air Quality Standard tor ) 
PM-10 ) 

7 -------------------------------- ­

8 
The Department of Heal~ and Environmental Sciences 

9 
("Department"), and Klingler Lumber Company Inc. ("Kling­

10 
ler") , hereby stipulate and agru to all the following para­

11 
graphs 1-18 inclusive, .inclUding the exhibits as referenced 

12 
below, in regard to the above-captioned matter and present 

13 
the same for. consideration and adoption by the Board of 

14 
Health and. EnvirolUlental Sciences ("Board"): 

15 

16 
A. BACEGROtlHD: 

17 
On July 1, 1987, the Uni,tBd States Environmental 

18 
Protection Agency ("EPA") promulgated national ambient air 

19 
quaiity .tandards for particulate mattar (measured in the 

20 • 
ambient air as PM-10, or particles with an aerodynamic diame­

21 
ter less than or equal to a nominal 10 micrometere) ("partic­

22 
ulate matter NMQS"). The annual standard of eo micrograms 

23 
per cubic meter (annual arithmetic lIean) , and the 24-hour 

24 
standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hOUr average 

25 
concentration), were promul9ated by EPA pursuan~ to Section 

26 
109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, ~ ~., as 

27 

(S'UP17LA!'ION) 
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1 amended by the Cl..an Air Act Amendoents ot 1990 ("Act"). 

2. Section 110 ot th.. Act requir..s each state to sub­


mit an implelllentation plan tor the controlo! e"c;:h air pol­


lutant tor which a national ambient air quality standard has
 

5 been promu19ated. Since a standard has been promulgated tor
 

6 particulate matter, the State ot Ho~tana is required to sub­


7 ~it an implementation plan tor particulate lIlat~er to EPA.
 

3. Section 75-2-202, MCA, requires the Soard to estab­

9 lish ambiant air quality standards tor the state. Sections 

10 75-2-111(3) and 75-2-401. HCA. elllpower the Board to issue 

11 orde~s upon a hearing before the Beard concerning compliance 

II with national and state ambient air quality standards. 

13 4. on April 29, 1988, th.. Board adopted state a=Dient 

14 air quality standards tor PM-la, including an annual standard 

15 of 50 micrograms per CUbic meter Cannual arithmetic mean), -
16 and a 24-hour standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24­

17 hour average concentration). ARM 16.8.821 ("PM-10 JolAAQS") • 

18 5. On AUgus~ 7, 1987, the Ka!i.pell are. was desiqnat­

19 ed as a Group I area by EPA. ·52 Fed. 'Reg. 29383. Pursuant 

20 to the Federal Clean Air Act of all Group I. areas. includinq 

? 1 IC"1 i"pe 11, are <'I ..... i<JTl3te<'l by oP4t'''tion of 1"'" to b/l' in non­

22 attainment tor tte partiCUlate ~atter NAAQS. (2 U.S.C. 

23 1401 (d) (4) (8), as alllended. Further. the Act d •• ig:nated the 

24 Kalispell area as a flmoc1erate" PH-l0 nonatta1l\11lent area. .2 

25, a.s.c. 7513(a), as amended. For areas designat..d a5 "tlo<!er­

26 ate", the state was required to SUbmit to EPA an implementa­

27 

(8'U1'11U'UCN)
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1 tion plan no later than one year from, enactment of November 

2 15, 1990 amendments to the Act. 42 U.S.c. 7513a(a) (2) • The 

area encompassed in the moderate nonattainment dllsignation 

4 (hllreaftar "Kalispell nonattailllllent area") generally includes 

5 the City of Kalispell and that portion of Flathead county 

6 within the vicinity of the boundarieli of the city of J(ali­

7 spell. A nap,of the Kalispell nonattainment area is attached 

8 to the Stipulation as Exhibit A and by this reference is 

9 incorporated herein' in its entirety as part of this document. 

10 6. Results of air quality sampling and monitoring from 

11 1986 through 1991 have de::lonlit:::ated viOlations within the 

12 Kalispell nonattairunent area of the 24-hour standard con­

13 tained in both the particulate matter NAAQS and the PH-10 

14 l'lMQS. 

15 , 7. On NoveJlll)er 25, 1991, Governor Stephens submitted 

16 to EPA, an 'implementation plan for Kalispall, Montana, demon­

17 strating attainment of the particulate matter NAAQS. The 

18 implementation "plan relied upon thl!' receptor modeling tech­

19 nique known as Chemical mass balance (0Ill) to identify the 

20 major emission sources, contributing to noneompliance. The 

21 implementation plan consisted of an emission control plan 

22 that controlled fuqitive dust. emissions from roads, parking 

23 lots, conatruction and demolition project, and barren ground. 

24 8. On April, 29, 1992, EPA notified Governor st~?'~~"s 

25 that the Kalispell implementation plan could be conditionally 

26 approved if certain daficiencies "'ere eorrected. A major 

27 

(IU1'uUUOll) 
3 
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1 deficiency identified by EPA lolas -that the e"'ission limit~­

tions set tor industrial sources (or in some cases tor indus­

~rial sources where ~ere was no emission ~imitation set at 

4 all) oould result in significant emission increases above the 

S emissit>T1 levels O'1C'\.rrinlj d'lrifl'j the source lllpportionment 

6 I modeling study (CKB). Further=ore. such potential e2issions 

7 increases lolere not accounted tor in the particulate !:latter 

8 NAAQS demonstration ot attainment. 

9 9. On June 15, 1992, Governor St;ephen5 eublUtted a 

10 letter to EPA co_itting to additional analysis utilizing 

11 dispersion modelin; technique on the Kalispell area incustri ­

12 al sources. It the di5persion Illodelinq indicted that a 

13 scurce significantly impacted the nonattain~ent area. the 

14 Governor further comMitted to developing new emission li!:lita­

15 tions on the 1<alispell a.rea industrial sourCes which would -16 demonstrate attainment of the partiCUlate matter NAAQS. 

17 10. The department has determined that emission 110ita­

18 tions applicable to 1<lin91er were fn S01lle cases nonexistent 

19 (no permit requirements) or significantly higher than actual 

20 emissions during the CKB ~odeling' study. 

•
~l 11. Dispersion mods ling analysis has been conducted by 

22 the department for the lta11spell nonattailUllsnt area. The 

23 dispersion mOdeling incorporates the allowable amission rates 

24- tro.. the sources of PM-10 eaissions in ~e 1<allspell non­

2' at1;ainaent area to ';'ll; ..::",l.ne the extent ot their res?ective 

26 contributions to the ambient levels of PM-IO. Based upon the 

( 8'l'Il'l7LA'l'I011)
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1 results of this 1lI0deling, the PM-I0 emissions from Klingler 

2 were identified as a significant contributor to ambient lev­

3 els of PM-I0 in the Kalisp"ll nonattainment area. Further­

more, b9th parties aqree that based upon these modeling re­

S sUlts, revised emission li~itation for Klingier are necessary 

6 to demonstrate compliance with the particulate matter NAAQS. 

7 The department has pertorced additional modeling using re­

8 vised emission rates for Klingler and other sources 1n the 

9 Kalispell area to deteX'l:line the level of emissions Which 

10 achieves the part·iculate matter NAAQS. Based upon these 

11 m.odeling reSUlts, both parties agree that revised emission 

12 limitation must be imposed upon Klingler. 

13 

14 B. BINDING EFFECT 

15 12. The parties to this stipulation agree that any such 

16 I emission limitations placed on Klingler must be enforc"able 

17 by both the department and EPA. '1'0 this end', the parties 

18 have negotiated specific limitations and conditions that are 

19 to be applicable to Klingler. The specific conditions which 

20 comprise these limitations are contained in Exhibit B to this
• 

21 stipUlAtion (entitled "Emission Limitations and Conditions, 

22 Klingler Lumber Company Inc.") which is attached hereto and 

23 by this reterence is incorporated herein in its entirety as 

24 I part ot this document. 

25 13. Both parties understand and agree that it EPA finds 

26 the Kalispell implementation plan incomplete or disepproves 

27 

(8'rI:PUUUOII) 
5 
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1 it or if tuture violations of the particulate lutter llAAQS or 

2 PM-10 standard MAAQS ocour, this stipulati?n may be rene9oti­

3 ated and lIIade entorceable throu9h an aasociated lloa:rd Order 

4 or simply superseded by a a~bsequent order of the lloard ~pon 

.5 notice ot hear1.nq. 

6 H. Tile Board !s the state ~qency that is primarily 

7 reaponsible for the development and imple"el'Itation of the 

8 State Implementation Plan under tile Federal Clean Air Act. 

1I Under Sections 75-2-101, ~ ug., the Board is required to 

10 protect putllic health and welfare by limiting' the levels ana 

11 concentrations of air pollutant" \litbir. the state and such 

12 responsibility includes the adoption of 8tlission standards 

13 (Section 75-2-203, MCA) and the iaBuance of erders (Sections -14 75-2-111(3), 75-2-401, ~CAI to etfect~lIte compliar.c. \lith 

15 national and state lllllbient air qua,Uty standards. 

'16 15. The parties to this StipUlation a9l;'ee that upon 

17 tindinq the l!lIli tattons and conditions contdned in Exhlbit B 

18 to this stipulation to be necuSIIty tor the )(alispll~l non­

19 attai~nt area to ~.et the particulate matter NAAQS and tile 

20 PM-10 KAAQS, the Board. has jurisdiction to· r<lqilire the 1lnpo­

21 sitlon of such limitations and conditions, and may adopt the 

22 sue as entorceable measures applicable to Xl1nqler. 

23 16. The conditions and limitations contained in Exhibit 

24 II to this StipUlation are consistent with the providons of 

25 the Hontana Clea:'l Air Act, Title 75, Chapter 2, MC>., and 

26 ~l.s pro:ulgated pursuant to stetute. 

27 

( ll'fUtTUnOVl 
6 
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1 17. Any obligations in this Stipulation and attached 

2 Exhibit B that ars 1II0rs stringent than conditions set forth 

3 in the permit issue~ to the air source/party to this agree­

••ent (if issued), supers.~e the less stringent pe~it condi­

5 tion•• 

6 lB. Accordingly, the partie~ to this stipulation agree 

7 that it would be consistent with the' terms and intent of this 

8 stipUlation for ths Board to bsue an Order which requires 

9 the imposition of the terms in this Stipulation and the limi­

10 tations and conditions contained in EXhibit B of this Stipu­

11 lation, and a~opts the same as enforceable lIIeasures applica­


12 ble to Xlinglsr.
 

13
 

14 KLINCLER LtlMBER COMPANY INC. 

16 

15 

BYW:w~< ~ 
17 

<18 
, . ,.' ../

BY	 BY"",,=-=,,':t'"'.,....,,',..............,....,.=- _

19 Attorney	 tImothy R. Baker 

Attorney
20 

96h?	 fk/1J21 DATE ,	 DATE 
7 I' 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

(8'rUllU'rI0If) 
7 

Da e 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUAL	 Air Quality Control 

T ON PLAN	 Pro m 

EXHIBIT B
 
EMISSION UMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS
 

Klingler Lumber Company, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1097 
KlrlApell. MT 59903 

The Ibove-named company Is hereinafter referred 10 as "Klingler." 

SECTION I: Affecled Facililies 

A.	 Planl Localion: 

A 14 MMBF/yr planer mi1lloclted ~ mile no"heast of Kalispell, Montana on 
WhileflAh Slage Rold ISectlon 22. TownShip 29 Nonh. Range 21 West. 
Flalhead County). 

B.	 Affected Equipment and Facilities:. 

1.	 Lumber planer with cyclone'; 
2.	 Trim saW With cyclone' j 
3.	 Trim block chipper with cyclone'; 
4.	 Two ~2) wood-wlste bins with twO (21 cyclones; 
S.	 Wood·wlSte bin, tlllck 10ldoln; 
6.	 Fugilive emissions foom lumber hlndling, 

.	 C.· Existing Equipment not alowed to operale: 

1.	 Tepee burner. (See Sec~Q/lII.A.7l 

SECTION II: Umitltions and Conditions 

A. Emission Limitations and Conditions: 

1.	 Klingler shan not cause or authorile emissions 10 be discharged InlO the 
outdoor atmosphere Itom Iny source inSlllied liter November 23. 196B 
thlt exhibit an oPichy' of IwenlY percentl20%1 Or grealer averaged / 
over six 16) consecutive minutes. This Ipplies to"ltlck emi3sion' from 
the two (2) wood-waste bin cyclones. 

2.	 Klingler ,hili not Cluse or IUlhorize emissions to be dischlrged into the 
outdoor Itmosphere irom any source Installed prior 10 November 23, 
1968 rhat exhibil an opacity, of fony percen, (40%) or greater averaged 
over six (6) consecutive minutes. This .pplies to stack emissions from 

1 The pI.ntr, trim .....;..••nd block chipper Ire .11 controlled by I comm0!1 cyclone. 

I	 Opacity shill b. dltermined lceordlng to 40 CFR. Pan 60. Appendix A. Melhod 9 Visual 
Ootermlnation of Opacity of Em;..·,on. from Stationary Sources. 
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N 

thtl t:Vtlone uno to coneet the Shll,/tnsS It\d U WOuS\ hem lhe I\;:mttr
 
pl,net t trim I."". It"'o(J c.tliPc-er.
 

J.	 Klsn9~er "hall oper'te lhe planer mill ,..dItty Ie IS not to c.US. or
 
alllhori:e e~ns to be Cildl,/ge4 intO tt'll ClJ:~na, ""1OI.,hol(' fro".,
 
actus to.dJ, parkmg lots. or the geMt'! pflt"lt prooerty any \isj;bla
 
'ugrf}'W. ,miss;cnl thlt exhlbh op.c:it,..J 01 $~, or ;rlller Iv,ragf<t Over
 
sb (6J consecutive rnfntJtes. This 'p-p!itt; to h~githr. errNhtoNi hom In)'
 
n...flng. handling. loaclil'l9. ,n~ ul\lo>cling ope'atio.... tRACT) 

4.	 1(1i'>g11t .hall " .., all unpaved POf\ion$ 01 IN n.ul road•••ee... '0"'. /
 
patlUng kits. lumba' Y'rd. aM the gllWal ""nl .... wit/l water andiO!
 
chvnl.c,1 dUSt suppte•••ot ,$ nec:ts.Slry 1'0 t'l\f'nUin Compliance with we
 
ft'llo opacity' limit••lon. tRACTI 

5. 
KJifl:;ltt 'hell $ubrr\it fi~.t anQ:in-urinO ~f\1 for \hf c.omple,• ..,ood wa$lt
 
t:Cf\e<:tlon SYitem, tne1uiSng l~t 1""0 i2~ wOod wine stOrti!! bins, the .,/
 
\wQ (2\ wood 'INa',. bin eyc!-onu and ttlt Piping syStem. 10 the­

de,lnmtfll wHhin 180 d..YJ ct complttjofl c~ c:mnruetlon.
 

lOrngl'l shall dismanIle, demolj.h Of otllc:twln re''''~"r Ih, tt~•• burnrr
 
if1CSpab!l1!! 0' bcinO Opt:rac.d by NOl,leM!>t:r , S. , ~g~.
 

KGnglflr shiM 5-UlWly the OcQlrtm.nt 01 HUlth Il\C E"lVU'OI\rNn'2~ St~tnets At'
 
QUl1li{y &.cruu whh In It'U1UII emi:a.tlon tnvtnttlry fO! the Iisled emiss.ion: DCltlC':
 
The InnuaJ emiuior\ inventory "'''0" mw,St bJ ~nlj' if\ wriling to I.Jot,
 -
oe,p_"tntnt :by Mlrch 1 01 the 'Oliowing t"I'Rdar yur. The Imil.1:iQ," InvenCOri&5
 
'hill incl~ tJ\t: foUowing Pt'CfJuetion ,nd emtssion tn'll'.tntory tnform.rJOt'I;
 

1. .. tOtal hOVI$ 0' cptfltion.. 
• ICUlI mm Cut for t!lt y..,. 

6, P'lJ;nl.r, trim uw, ~d ChtPf/lr cYc::kln,:' 
1>. WOOd·wutt bin ~on. 11: 
e.	 wOOd·......itl. bl:n cyclone '2. 

3.	 FI.lOltivl dull into"",artan comistr",g a-t. I'iItir-g at IJI plant \IIt~ic:I"l 
incl<.ding; 

•.	 Vel\icl. lYllC: 
b.	 V.hi<l<> waillht Icoded; 
e.	 Ve"ktt. weight unloaded: 

~	 0Qacitv th:eJt "cilcefl'PlIMd .CCOfdil\g to 40 CFlt F,,, 80. ACl~'rllJ'h: /4.. M,~ tl VI'l.IlIt 
Ofter1ftitwtion or OP,t:i(y 0' Emission. tram SlIti:on,r'\' Scure'1. 

Re 
Septelllbe 

S· 
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d.	 Number of tires Qn vehicles: 
e.	 Average Irip length; 
f. Number of tl1ps per day: 
;. Average vahiele apeed; 
h.	 Ate. 01 activity; end 

Vehicle futl usage (gasoline or diuel in gallonsl • annual touL 

4. Fugitive dust control for haul roads and gene..1 plant area: 

a.	 Hours of operation of waw trucks. 
b.	 Application schedule for chelliical dust supprusan! it applicable. 

c.	 The depirtment mav rlQuir! addition.' emission.s testing on sources in the plant 
per ARM 16.8.704 resting ReQuirements. 

o.	 Klingler muSt maint.in • copy of the .ir Quality stipulation at the K.n.peIJ pJaner / 
mill and make that copy available for inspection by depanment personnel upon 
request. 

E.	 Klingler shall comply with all Other applicable state. tederal and local laws end 
regulatioru. 

Section III: General Conditions 

A.	 lnspettion • The recipient shall,lIow the deplnment's repre6etltltives accese to 
the .ourer at ./1 reasonable times tor the purpose of making inspections. 
surveys. collecting I.mples, obtllninQ dltl. auditing' .ny monitoring equipment 
ICEMS. CERMSl or obserVing any monitoring or testing. and otherwi.. 
conducting aU nece."'ry functions related to this stipulation. 

e.	 Compliance with StalllttS arid Regulations. SpecifiC listing of requirements, 
limitations. and conditions contained herein does not relieve the applicant from 
comp~l:r;ce with all applicable statutes and ;dminIStrlti". regulations Including 
.mendmenu thle.tO. nor wlive the right at ttle depanmenr to require 
compliance with all applicable Statutes and administrative regulations, including 
amendments thereto. 

I 

C.	 Enforcement· VUJI.dons of rimit.dons. conditions Ind requirements contained 
herein may constitute grounds for penaltieS. 

fi"" Slipuldoft,: 1/17/113 
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Anll\lllis 01 Conditions 

Khngler lumber Company. Inc. 

IntrO~Ctlion/PIOCes. Oes~ripllon 

Klingler openU" In .xiUing planer mill 10CIl.d l' m,l. nonn eUI 01 K,Il.p.ll. Mont'n' 
on Whitt/ish Sllge Ro,d The mill receives rough CUI lumbe, IrOM ar.a forest proouci 
complnies and stockpiles Ihem in Ihei' lumb'" yard p'ior 10 processing Ihem in the 
planer mill. 

The rough lumber Is ,ir dried 10 reduce shrinkage in lilt final dim.nsion tul lumber.
 
OnCI thl lumber il dry it il run through' thicknlU pl,nlr ...he" lhl rougll CUI lumber
 
is plantd to the proper dimension.. The planed lumee, is then cut to the proper Itngth
 
using alrim IIW. Thl final dim.....lon lumber il thIn it'lspttted ard .hipped.
 

At pr..ent. the planer shavin\lS, uw clust, end chif>ped tlim blocks Irom this procen
 
are collectell anll lransfecred p...eumatiCIIIy to Iht tepee burnlr. Klingler hn operated a
 
tepee burner....hich i. U$ld for Ihe disposal or tht wood west.. generated trom tht
 
plan81 mill processes. sirce 1962. BV June 1993. an alwnate means 01 disposing 01
 
the unmar'etable wood wasles must be u.ed. 

Klingler til. purchased and installed IwO us.d wooe·w.ste binI wilh two cyclones, lor 
the collection. sloring. and shipping 01 marketable wood wUtes. Th. new colleclion 
IvSlem became operalional on app,oxim.I.lv July 1. 1993. Sinc. Ihis date. the planer ­
sMaltings. saw du$\. and chipped trim blocks from IhiJ process iff 10 be collteted and 
tra".It/fed pneumaticaUI' to tht wood wlSta bini and laall.d inlo truckl. 

II.	 Applic'ble Rules .nd R.gulations 

A,	 ARM 16.8.821. Ambient Air QualilV 51andlres lor "M·10; 

Thi. uCllon ..quiles that the 24·hour and annual aVif.ge concen,,";ona 01 "M·
 
10 ;n the ambien: lir tlOI exceed the $C' IlIn(\""I, IS.. Elti.oling Air QualitY In(\
 
Impacts. Seclion VI •
 

S,	 ARM 16.8. Subchlp1.r 9. Pltv~';'ion 0' Significant Oet.r;c,"ion ", Air QualllV
 
IPSO);
 

ARM 16.8.921 Celin!llons. Klingler'. plan.. millis not a "major ItltionatY
 
'OUft!" bec.use il j. nol a i1sled sourc. ancl Oc.s not haye Ihe poltntial 10 emit
 
more Ih.n 250 Ion I 01 Inv pollulanl. Onc. 'hI Itp•• burner is removed tnis
 
SOU(eA!' wiH no longer hilve the potential lC f:'r.il more than 250 tons Pfr y-aar of
 
InV pollulanl. 

C.	 ARM 16.8, SubehaPler 14. Em;ssion SlInc.'ds. Including but nol limite~ to: 

ated: 
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1.	 ARM 16.8.1401 Plnlc"1111 Manl.'t. A,rOoml. This 'lC1ion requir.. 
'..Ionablt plK1UrionJ lor 1"9lti~1 lminlons soute.. Inll ReUonably 
Availallla ConVol TichnOl09Y (RACn lor ..isllng lugil.... ,o"rcos loeatlll 
in a nonlminmont "". The department. in eonsultltion with EPA, has 
determined that tl\. UII of chemie4l sUbilization or paving on m.jo' haul 
roads will Sltisfy tl\e.. requiremerlls. 

2.	 ARM 16.8.1404 Visible Air Contaminants. This section .IQuitls In 
oplcity r.mitation of 20% lor III nleb or vents inslined Ilrer No~embl' 
23.1968. 

111.	 RACMIflACT Ollerminlllol\ 

Under lIetlon 189lalllHCl of the Imendoll Cllin A' Act 011990. modlllte Ilea Stlt. 
Impllmentation Plans ISIP'sl mUSI conliln ·re.sonably '~I~lbIt conuol mluu'u· 
rRACMl lor IN COntrol of PM·10 emiuiona. RACM for 1IIIionary SOlUces is the 
IpprlC.lion of ....on.bly 1V1I1IJble conlrol tlchnology {RACTI. Sir",,, thl KaI1spell area 
hi' Deln dllignaloll IS • nOnal,."'m,n! fo' PM·IO by EPA, RACT mUI' be applied 10 
IhOs" StBlionl'Y sourcu wh~h CI,,"e or contribute 10 Ihe nonlnalnment area. 

A RACT d'termination is required lor: 

A.	 Wood WaSl' CollltClion Cyclonu 

A cyclone would provide 1M beSI IeVIl 01 plrtic"llte contrOl (85%). Klingler 
c",rontly ""as e cy<:lone lor perticulate COntrol "om I"" pi.".., lrim uw, 
c:hlppet. Ind two wooll wUle bins. The depenmanl 1\80 de,.,m;"'d that th. 
cyclcnu will coI\Ill\lJte RACT rOt Ihue lOu'US. 

8,	 Fugitive IIlNId 0""1 Emissions 

RACT for fugitive ,oed dUSI eminions for sou,ell 01 tl\i. typo has been 
d't.<mined by t!Ul depl"",t'" 10 1M ull of ....t., or c:hem~11 sleb~'III'Oh 10 IS 
to mliruain c:om~janee with. S" O~c,ty litM'"iol'l~ 

IV.	 Emiulons Irwlltlloly 

Arna' "1... '-" bt" th'lWI'fhU • .....	 "0-10lS' 

WIod _U lin ~\.,.. " 5.0, U' 
\lIIOd ..... lift t)ct.. ~ S." 2.04
IN.t,...tI,, ..~ s.n u\ 
eMp lil\ Loedwt. t." 0.16"t_ ... ~l.... I." \.~ 
...... '.NI ~ '\4ht__ t ... MI 

t9Ut bful..	 t.lI 0.00 0.00 0.... 0.0'1 
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........ ... ..,. 
lbo'do,

1IllC 

...., "-... t. tIft tyt1Elt'l1! '1 
"-' "ult Ilfl ere'.....2 
Ul.vtftl. U" LMdout 
Chlp.lnl_. 
Tr!. S.. Cyc:l_ 
Li.llbtr l.N.i • ' ....It (iii" 40.lIy) 

It." 
11.11 
11.51 
'.17 

14.'2 
12.07 

11.\' 
11.U 
u.n 
lotI 
5.~1-

to.H 

0.011 Cl,C3 •. 00 0.00 

talul-on rntpn 
(,I(\I\ui0"4: 

bfu(O"!I huo,.~ 

C.h:\lhcIOl"rdl: 

ProcLct'on "O'tll".t..~ 
"""",,Ii .1 .,.t 1000u 
"uti.... 01 y.., opt1O'tl",: 

blniCll"l hcnr: 
c.lCIJt.ciQI\'C:i 

bh.IM 'IttUI'; 
t.ltvt.,lon.t: 

SAtvlnp 'I~ L~. 

\'~'''Cli«oC'on: 
PI, __i,.. PndurtiOftl 

l~ ..tul~: 

t-iulOl"l: ,,,to,: 
Cllc"htJCINo: 

"'10 b-Iuf..z 

t-J'IIOtl "H.r~ 
Cllcwh.. lonl' 

l.ll lOlJII:~2 ()"C1·004·a, •.uua. PI,' U)) 
:'52'] ac'IIl",J,~ UI'I/.~f•• "CO X/'t't' • (l.~ 'CfI:"~' • 

J..Gi 1:(,II'\II)" 

0.'0 tK/WI O·01·00a·OS. l'Ssec p.s- 10)• 

"13 "'II" '.'0 lbl/lll'...	 '.CO lIyr .. O.OC1a5 tC<"lS/~b • 
t.O-; '01'\1/'(1'" -

4n,J 'da tOn',... flM rat,) 
174C1 "',.... '(Mw'", ~''"tI.\)
 
t.OC 'Vt'
 

I.n Un/te'a U·-o1·00a·f)S. AflSCe IIlf. "1) 
Ull	 s,:f.· ',45 IbUn'... 1.00 1I'f' .. O.OOQ5 Itftt/t' • 

'.Of U/N/" 

• 
D.W lbl"'c~ a·Ol-OM-OJ. ,Ussec p,lf-I US) 

'Sz3 .,:'.' O..to hltJnl•• 1.011 lI'fi' • C1.6OCI!S tOM/lb • 
2.00 ...,.,.. 

14.90	 ••'11'" (lUtid Ott I~ &litlfuJ
 
", \ONJ'lIIIII'
 

1.0' IDtI'l::n n-ar"OlO'OJ, AJssec pat. t"J 
H.OO ...,/.,... • I,ll '"/"'1,.' 2.00 Ikl1:~ • c.ce"" 11lI'o1/lb • 

!.n 'llNI" 

t.ll) tbt/u,,,, 0-C7·030"02, ..'ute JIlt. 14(} 
14.00 .'/.,... • 411 oCClN/tlIM•• 1.20 Itil/oC., • e.tCle'J "~/\" • 

l.a tOM/"" 

J 

es: 
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Ll,I7'tIer 'roduction: '''.00 *If,yr'
 
Chip prodYtt 101"1:
 621 tOl'\l,Mt1f 

. T" l.h.laN: 

MiI,ton "etarl 0.36 lDillon (Ut,..te build Dl"I u.N~tdg. af
 
proc... I .h. lit ..~.r'.l)
 

e.aleulstlont: 14.00 ..... /yr • 611 101'\1'....' • 0.36 '''''''1''1 •O.OOQS tonsllb •
 
,.,' 'U,N/yr
 

''''10 lIIl,""'1 

(al•• lon hetarl a.tZl lbaltan (hti.t, bind on kncNledt. of 
proc... & ,ll. 01 .urhl)
 

C.lcv~.tionl: ' ''.00 .....IY' • 621 tona/W'llf • 0.13 tbl/lQl'l • 0.0Q05 ....,lb •
 
G.'S' lOIf'ta/"
 

Tri. s•• eycl.. 

2356 ,et_ (bnl,MC1 fl .... tlU) 

loun ef cpt,.1 hi",: 1160hn ("ta'_ Pol.mI."
 
Fraction 01 y•• t .per'li,..: LCD lIyt
 

'rod.ctlitf' nOllr.I': 

,,, £.lu'ON 

£l1ll1lon ""tor; 2.25 Ibl/'tta (3·07-001-05. "nsce pi,' (43) 
telcuUllDnl1 2356 ,d_· 2.1S \bl/ld... 1.00 I/yt • 0.0005 10000000/lb ~ 

1.65 ,,,,,,'yt

"'-'0 lei..,...:
 

lllillion Ftc,;;r: tl.9Q lts/sC.tl;l (3·Q1·DOI-OS, AllltC pl'- '41) 
C.\cloIla.tonl! US, U'Il· 0.90 U"'ac'•• 1.00 'lJyr • O.OOOS tc"&/lb • , '.06 lena/yr 

L""*"'r Yard • F""Utlfea 

Cptnlh'l I0I,l" a76Q "gura,"
 
V_lel. ,.lld " ....lId 9100 "MT/Tr
 
t&nt,at Ifflchney Is SOl far If'larlng.
 

h S...k.-Ul1ZJ·UlSO)-CW!3,··O.1"('fA/4)"0.S·".
"".,el

I_ UP a-Iuion FICICIr 'n L.,.....'cl. Mil_ Tr..... led ('i'M1)
 
b rartlel. ahl,. CONtin.I tor TIp 1.0
 
't" stu e-wWlI 1ft plrelnl 1.7 I.
 
.. Aftf'IP s.p.ed ., ¥tibIal. In __ '.0 left
 

.. \IIl A "M of whh:l. In ,_ .'. '.i71.... •
 
... A ' of -"tela on Ie'. ,." -"..,.
 

P.. 'reclpllatlon 1111, bllMI 1M follGllllntl
 
1)0 DI" wltJt .r. "' 01" ,f ',ectptUltOl"l
 
,~_ t36S • .,. • nO .,.'/365 DIY' • 0.'''16 

ts" e-''''_:
,," laith~an F.cto' 

UTIP)- (91(10 W,.".rUOa6t Lba(WIT)tOa'J 
Inlo')- Zl37 LIIt"r 

or 1.42 t_", 

4 
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""0 t-lut., I-KtG.r 1, r»h"iMlll'l1 I:l'f t!'l. rene-wi ... ~llon: 

(. '."\·(./nl·(S'ltIJ·hl1)"~.7"(w/.)"O.!·'""".,..:
I- "10 I.lnlon "uor Itl lbJlfll"ltch IiIlI. TraVl!Ud C~T)
 
i- .."Ict. _hi,.. tONU"1 fot' ."10 I.)•
 
•• Iht (*'" ....., 1.,.. Pln~ ••7 :I
 
•• AIfo'tit'11t 10pNd t;f \"ttltchf (1\ fV'.. I~O ~
 

.,.. "WIt.,. willlt "f ~lt!N 11'1 TQ"IJ )," lON
 
va' Ali'a-, ,.,.., ..t ,,",,'Hh 01' ,,~itlt1 LU ~,.. i"
 

n- 'rt«pHul __ httt ....e O'l t". foU..I,.:
 
no D~ Ifll~ ,.,.. tf\U'I ~.g1· ., "tel~itUiWl
 

til· (!is dI~ ,. UO 41'(tU36S Dati. 0.604).
 

,.HI bttUi"'l 
""0 tat•• hll" hctpr 

1(.... '0)· ('9100 M/TrHG.U I,tiI-~r)(J.1)
 

ItN1O)_ tQ:ll \obi'"
 
Ol'" 0.'1 lone/ll
 

i.~ , • .,.4 .. ru'hl ...... (Ully) 

ep.,..t1ne Way,rl '1M 'w·.rrr
 
"eftl" ••, l.. T,ev.11d 9)lXi "'dlTr
 
Cbf'ltro' IIHt\..,.,q 1" So-: 1.e' ...ull\J.
 

TI' tal ... l..- 'Rt.., I. "1"fr.tl'lll'Ct by- ""'. re'll"",!" 9qWutOf't: 

r, ,.9"\4(-."tl"'CIJ)O)·Ut/S)UO. }'f(III/':' )....~.S.PI 
~..r... : 

I. UP- l-lu10lJ"l '.'G:t' fJ\ I,DS/Yf""licH ,,1\. Tr.wl«l (WTI 
k... Itartlctt ah1t'lt t-.H",t 1,,~ :-V 1.0 ­
•• "" t.\tet\t in twre...t I~' I ,. "ve IpHIi: '" .... Itllt. I~'" 5.0 • 
v· ,. 11111 .' which, bl ~.... 1.61 TVoI
 
". " r fUIlbtf 01 Ifl"~" ... W1t"llt\" 5.11 W1"\~
 

Pl ,..,... no pt"K'pltu'OJ'I 1.00C:0 

'$I' (_1 ...101\1: 
tv I_luh)!, hU.., 

I(TS"•• en«! 'ftn''I'rH;,n I,t:'.f.,.~g:.!:
 

IllSflI· '"',01 "bitT'
 
.,. a.to ' ....rtr 

11.07 11>016., 

,.'0 hili Ion. fan..,. It ilht."""" ... f.lw ,.u.....t,.. .... ttClft~ 

I- S........(I'1t\·('fJG)·t"")..O~,.\W,')"',5.'.

~r.:
 

I- ""0 t-J""1lfl huor In ".rt"'dc:I••n.. I' .....t. ('\'Wh 
,. '-,tfd••h~,. U".,."t .~ ...~o 0.)4
 
••• 'tt CaoJt..,t i.n. Plfe."t ... r l
 
h , ....,. IpHlf ., 'I'Ii'llc~.. ,~ Ci'o '.0 ..
 
W- Ay.,. 'n 1.. 1." Iotw.ttllt 0' ~(c:ltt
 
..,. """.N 1'WIbIl" of MM.t1 M Y~lrlt, $,n ""'.. I"
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V. EJd~ Ai, QuaRry and ImpaclO 

On July 1, 1987 lhl Envi,onmlnta' P'OleCloon Agency IEPAl promv1gatec nlW National 
Ambienl Air OUllily Sllnderlls (NAAQSI fo' plneulaa m.Il.' w~h en ee,odyn.mic 
dilmeter of 10 microns 0' lou (PM·101. Du. 10 exaed.nctJ or the n.lKonl' sUnd.,ds 
for PM·IO, Ihl cily 0' KlnspIII and 1111 neeroy hergroon .,•• Illv. been de$illn.led by 
EPA II non.Il.,",,,"nl for PM·IO. As ......It of lhis lllllgn"",n, EPA required the 
o-penmlnl of H.lllh .nd £nvirontMfl,.1 Sciln", end the Flelhlld CI\Y·Counw Hllllh' 
Depanment 10 sv~m~ the KaKspell PM·IO Sl.te Implementation PlJIn (Slf)10 EPA in 
Novlmber. 1991. Tha SIP consisted of In lmiSS"," conttOI pl.n Ih., cOlluolled lugltive 
dUll emissions 'rom roads, patk,ing; tots. tonsttuerior'l. and demolilion, sinci technical 
sludiu determined tllese JOufce, 10 be lhl m.jor cantliO",otS 0' PM· I°em;ssioN, 

/Ieceplor modeling (. model w~ieh Identilles contributor. b•.,o on ••",.1 .rll and 
indUStTJil emissions _nO' ambient dltal WI. originilly uSld to demon""••• attainment of 
Ihl feder.1 PM' I0 stlndlrd. In tho SIP. Thl EPA required lhe d,p'f1mem to un • 
dill)tfsi<on modll !. mod.1 which IneOlJlO'-II' It1owlblo Im,ulon ,"tes fr~", lacillllet I 
10 aSSln tllet ItUinmlnt C.n $till be dlmonstra,ad if ",dividuII 'O"'CI' ere oper.lIng al 
theit maximum _"ow.ble emllstotl 'ttet. 

Altff In lnaly$is, the depan"'.nt delerm,ned that emiufon limitations a~llljclbll to Ihe 
KJinglot llCility wtte in 10"'" eases nonl.lllenl lno l)tfmit "quitedl 0' kveral ti"'" 
lligh~ min l.tUI' emissions (ARM 16.8.14031. Dilpl"ion modell"'ll eo"duettd using 
"",illionl from thl l(.Iingl.r tlc'lllY It ir. pOI.nli.1 10 emit (.mi..ions ...occrated wilh 
ml"mum design caPlcity Of IS limited by ARM 16.8.14031 Indi....d thet the 'acility 
contributed Ilgntf,cantly to 1he PM· ~O ecncenuations in the K4h.spe1t nonauainmen{ 
.rel+ 

In ordet to demoftStrlte compllenee (lll'.ugh di,partion madOHngl wi'" llIe PM·l0 
NAAOS In the Klupal! nonlnainmem "11, It is neceasaty to tedue. or establish nlW 
Imlssion limitllions lor the KMngler t••HI,y. Thl nlw Imi..ion limitation, In lhl' 
doCllment. In conjunction with .lmillr Iim1l1tions on othlr Kalispell arel 'acHitil'. 
d,monlllatll th'oll9" llilPlf""n modeling dIll cOlljPllance ..hh thl NMOS lor PM· I0 
will be Inlinell. Thll. "dueticns in .Ilowlbll Imisrions w;U be en'oreed through • 
• ;gnsd.,tlpulltlon, 

With "'. P'Gpll ...tmution of e.lsU"lI control equlpmen, Ind ,"..onalllo con"ol 
t.chn;q~s (wltlring or applicltion of duSI IUPP'e'Jlnl! 'or hlut~oad d....t. tha ){Jlngll' 
lac:iliIV should be able to oper.le "' ml.imum design fltts end ,,,,,,.in In complIance 
with the "i(luliled etn;uion limital","s. 

6 
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Kafispctl Irld Evltcrun t,!gDDuoJpmem 8Quod,ri.s 

rh~ a,ea Is bounded by lines from urM Cootdinal' 700000"'£; 5347000rnN. eaSl to
 
70400Om£. 5346oo0mN. SOoth to 704ooomE. 5341oo0mN. west to 703OOOmE.
 
5341ooomN, SOUln to 703000mf. 834oo00trlN, we" to 702ooOmE. 5340000mN. 
SOUlh to 702000m£. 5339OOOmN. eaSI to 703OOOm£. 5339000101. south to
 
703ooOmE, 5338oo0mN, east to 704000"'£. 5338000mN. south to 704000m£.
 
5336ooomN. west to 7:l2000mE. 5336000mN. west to 7020oom£. 5336000mN,
 
soolh to 702oo0m£. 5335OO0rnN. wut to 70000OlTlE. 5335000"'11. north to
 
7oo0oom£, 534oo00rnN. wISt to 695000"'£. 534oooomN. nonh 10 695OOO"'E.
 
5345OO0mN, east to 70oooom£. 534S000lTlN, nonh te 700000mE. 5347000"'101.
 

VI. Environmelllal Asse"m.nt 

An environmental u ..um.ni. teq"';red by the MMuna Environmenul ProtO(:tlon Act,
 
....s completed fot Ihis projeCt, A copy", ,\UIcned.
 

-

7 

e 
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIAONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
Air QUllilY Burteu
 

Cogswln Building, Hitlena, Monlanl 59620
 
14061 444-3454
 

ANAL ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT lEA! 

Projoct or Applicllion: Klingler Lumber Complny, Inc" Air QUllily Slipulltion lor Kalispell SIP, 

Oescripllon 01 Projecl: Klingler Lumber Complny, Inc, operlllS In uisling pllner mill locliid y. 
mill northlast 01 Klilspen. Montanl on Whilifish Sllgl AOld, This IICilily mlnullclu.." 
dIm.nsion lumber for uS, in thl con.'IIuction industry. The mlll receives rough Cut 'umber from 
,r•• forut product comp.nils. The rough cut lumber il air driecho reduct r.hrink,ge. .nd pl,ned 
Inlo dilllinslon Cui lumber, The wood WlSles Ihll lIlis IICllilY genlrltes la sold ea I by·produci 
which is uaed In th. manufactur. of other wood products. 

Blnlliu'lnd I\IrpolI 01 Proposal: On July I, 1987 thl Environmln,"' PrOllction Aglncy (EPA) 
promulg.lld nlw N.llon.1 Ambient Air QUllilY SUndlrds (NAAQSI lor Plrticulltl miner with In 
lerodyn.mic diamlter of 10 microns or less (PM-l0). DUIIO ..clldlnclS or thl nllionll 
standlrdalor PM-l0, thl cilY 01 K.lisplll snd the neorby Evergreln lrel hive been dlsignlled by' 
EPA u nonan.einmlnllor PM·10. Aa I resull olll1is designllion, EPA required the Dep.rtmlnl Of 
Helllll .nd Environment.1 Scilnces .nd Ihe Fllthlld Cily-CounlY Hillth Dep.rtmlnl 10 submil Ihe 
Klnspin PM·l0 Stltllmpllmlntalion Plln ISIP) to EPA In November, 1991. The stipulltion 
1dentifils the Imiasion lources Ind mlk.s .nforclabl••missJon limitations Ind the operation of 
conuol eQuipment and tld,niques which when considered with similar limitations on oth!r Kalispell 
.reo sourclS wllllchioYllhl PM-l0 NAAQS. 

Description and analysis of reasonable alternatives whenever .lternatlves .re reason.bly available 
.nd prud.nt to consider: No reasonable alternltives exist. 

A tisting .nd .pproprilta .valu.tion of mitigation, stipulations and ,other controls enforceabll by the 
.;.ncy or another government .gency: A list of Inforceable conditions are contained In • signed 
Illpulillon. 

Alcommlndllion: An EIS II not reqUired. 

1110 EIS II nelded••nd il loproprllll, 1""lain thl r...on. lor prepor'ng th\ EA: 

If In EIS Is not rlq"'red, expl.in why the EA 1. an IPpropri.tIIIVI'.of In.lYlil: Thi emissiona from 
thia pllflt will not chlngl. this action makes lh. control eQuipment .nd conuol techniques at the 
pl.nt enforc'lble and IIlures th.t thl .misiionl from thil facilitY whln considered with aimilar 
emilsion 'imitationl It othlr lourclS will IMin the PM.. to NAAOS. 

Om.r groups or .eglndl. contacted or which may h.ve oyerl.pping jurisdiction: None. 

Indivlduala or groupi contributing to thi. EA: Deplrtmlnl 01 Helkh Ind Envlronmenlll Sciene...
 
Air CudtY Bur.au.
 

EA preperld by: Michall Gilvin 

OlIO: July 22. 1893 

B . 

."...'" ­
ad: . 
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SUbject: Flathe 

BEFORE THE BOARD Of HEALTH 
Of THE STATE OF MONTANA 

In the Matter at Compliance or 
McElroy and Wilkens, Inc., 
Kalispell. Montana. with 40 CfR STIPULATION 
50.6, National Ambient Air 

S Quality standard tor Particulate
 
Matter and ARK 16.8.821, Montana
 

6
 Ambient Air Quality Standard fot
 
PM-I0
 

The Department of Health and Environmental Sciences 
9 

("Department"), and McElroy and Wilkens, Inc. ("Mc'W"), her-e­
10 

by stipulate and aqree to illl the follo\{inq Paraqraphs 1-18 
11 

inclusive, includinq the exhibits as reterenced belo\{, in re­
12 

qard to the above-captioned matter and present the same for 
13 

consideration and adoption by the Board of Health nnd Envi­

ronmental Sciences ("Board") t 
15 

16 
A. BACKGROUND:
 

17
 
1. On July 1, 1987, the United S,tates Environmental 

18 
'protection Aqency ("EPA") promulqated national ambient air 

19 
quality standards for particulate matter (measured 1n the 

20 
ambient air as PM-10, or particles with a" aerodynamic diame­

21 
ter less than or equal to a nominal 10 aicrometers) ("partic­

22 
,ulate matter NMQS"). The annual standard or 50 micrqqrams 

23 
per cubic meter (annual arithJlletic mean). and the 24-hour 

24 
standard ot 150 microqrams per cubic aeter (24-hour averaqe 

25 
concentration), were proJllulqated by EPA pursuant to sIOction 

26 

(8'l'Il'l7LA'l'ION) 

y Control 

AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 

1993 
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~ ..ended by the Clean Air Act Alltl!ndm"ntll of 1990 ("Act"). 

2. S",ct ion 110 of the Act require", I!ach st~tl! to sub­

mit an implementation plan tor the control of each air pol· 

lutant tor which a national ambient air quaiity standard has 

been promulq~ted. Since a standard has been p~omul9ated tor 

particulate =atter, the state or Montana is required to sub· 

=It en implementation pl~n fOr p~rticulate matter to EPA. 

3. Section 75-2-202, MCA, requires the Board to estab-

Ush a..bient eir qual! ty standards tor the state. Sections 

75-2-111 (3) and 7~-2-401, HCA, ....pow,,:' the feard to issue 

orders upon a hearing before the Board concerni.ng compHance 

with national and state ~lItbient air quality stend.rds. 

4. On April 29, 1988, the Board adopted state ...bll!nt 

air quality standards for PM-IO. inclUding an ennual standerd -
of 50 /liicrogr.",,. F'er cubic .eter ,annual arHlu:letic Illean). 

end a 24-ho~r standard of 150 Illicrograms per CUbic lIleter (24~ 

hour avauge concentration). ARK 16.8.821 'ftP~-lO JoIAAQS"). 

s. On August 7, 1987, the Kalispell area was de.lgnat­

lid as a Group I area by EPA. 52 i"d. ,Reg. 29383. Pursuant 

to the Federal Clean Air Act oC all droup I areas. inclUding 

Kalispell, are designatad by operation oj lav to be in oon­

attainment for the particulate .atter NAAQS. 42 U.s.C. 

7407 (d) (4) fB), as amended. Further, t.'ll' Act <!eaiqnated th.. 

l':alispel1 area as a -,.oderate" PM-IO nonattain:Jent area. 42 

U.S.C. 7513(a). as ...enjed. For areas de.. iqneted a.. "moder­

ate". the stater was required to submit. to EPA &n illlplelll.nta~ 

(S'1'1PULA'1'IOII)
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tion plan no later than one year trolll enactment of November 

15, 1990 amendments to the Act •. 42 U.S.C. 7513a(a)(2). The 

area encompass"d in the mod"rate nonattainment designation 

(hereafter "Kalispell nonattainlllent area"l q"nerally inclUdes 

the City of Kalispell and that portion of Flathead County 

within the vicinity ot the bou'ndaries of the City ot l<a11­

spell. A ~ap of the Kalispell nonattain~ent area is attached 

to the stipUlation as Exhibit A and. by thia reference is 

incorporated herein in its entirety as part ot this document. 

Results of air quality sampling and ~onitoring from 

'1986 through 1991 have demonstrated violations within the 

Kalispell nonattaillllient area of the 24-hour IItandard con­

tained in both the particulate matter HMQS and the PM-10 

l1AAQS. 

7. on Novelll1>er 25, 1991, Governor Stephens submitted 

to EPA an i~plementation plan for Kalispell, Montana, demon­

strating attainment of the partiCUlate matter HMQS. The 

implementation plan. relied upon tn.e receptor modeling tech­

nique known as chemical mass balance (CKB) to identify the 
•

major emission sources :contributinq to noncompliance. The 

imple~entlltion plan consisted of an eldssion control plan 

that controlled fugitive dusts emi.slons from roads, parking 

lots, construction and demolition project, and barren ground. 

8. On April 29, 1992, EPA notified Governor stephens 

that the I<alispell implementation pllln could be conditionally 

approv"d it certaIn deficienciee were corrected. A major 

(B'1'IPtrLA'1'101l)
3 . 

es: 
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detici.ency identlHed by EPA vas that. the emission limita­


2
 tions set for industrial sources (or in some cases tor indus­


3
 trial soUrces vhere there vas no eml.sion limitation set at 

all) could result in siqni!ieant Ill!lieaion increases el:>ove the
 

5 emisslon lellels occurring c1uring the eource apportionment
 

6 modeling stUdy (eKS). Furthermore, such potential e~lssions
 

7 lnereeses vere not accounted for in the particUlate matter
 

8 NAAOS demonstration of attainment.
 

On June 15, 1992, Covarnor Staphens sub",itted a
 

10 letter to EPA coml"littlnq to additional analysis uHlidnq
 

11 dispersion modeling technique on the Kalispell area industri ­

12 al sourees. If the dispars ion ,"odelinq indicted that a
 

11 ",ouree significantly impacted the nonattainlllent area, the
 

14 Governor further co"",itted to developing "e'" .lIIission Ulllita­


15 tione on the KalIspell area industrial soureas whie~ would
 -
16 dalllon.tret.. lI':ta!nment of the perticul.ete ..att.er NMOS.
 

17 10. The dapertlnent haa determined that smillsion limite­

18 ; tiona epplicebl.. to He&1l ware in II0Te case. nonexistent (no
 

U permit .raqUirtlmen':lI) or Iliqnificantly hiqhllr than ectull
 

20 emissions during the CHB ~elinq etudy •
 
.:, . •

21 11. Dispersion Illodellnq analysis bas belln eonducted by
 

22 the departlll.lt1t for the Kalispell nonllttaif\lllent area. Th.
 

23 disperaion lll~eling incorporates the allowable emission ratee
 

24 from the ",ourees of 'p1I-10 all\is.tona in the Kalispell non­


25 attalmftent area to deterllline the extent of their rltSpective
 

26 contributions to the IIl11blent levela ot PH-IO. Based upon the
 

27
 

(8'l'U17I.UIOlf) 
4 

es: 
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res~lts of this modeling, the PH~10 emissions from Mc'W were 

identified as a significant contributor to ambient levels of 

PH-10 in the Kalispell nonattainment ·area. Furthermore, both 

parties agree that base4 upon these m04eling results, revised 

emission limitation for Hc'W are necessary to demonstrate 

compliance with the particulate matter NMQS. The department 

has performed additional modeling using revised emission 

rate.. for Mc'W and other sources in the Kalispell" area to 

determine the level of emissions which achieves the particu­

late matter NMQS. Based upon these modeling- results, both 

parties agree that revised emission limitation must be im­

posed upon Hc&W. 

B. BINDING EffECT 

12. The parties to this Stipulation agree that any such 

emissi~n limitations placed on Mc'W must be enforceable by 

both the department and EPA. To this end, the parties have 

neg-otiated specific limitations an~ conditions that are to be 

applicable to Hc'W. The IIpecUic conditions which comprise 

these limitations are containe4 in ~ibit B to this Stipula­

tion (e"ntitled "Emission Limitations and conditions, MCElr"oy 

and Wilkens, Inc.") Which is attached hereto and by this 

reference is incorporated herein ·in its entirety as part or 

this document. 

13. Both parties understand and agree that if EPA finos 

the" Kalispell implementation plan incomplete or disapproves 

( B'fJ:PO'LATIOK) 
5 
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it or if future violations of the particu:.te matter NAAQS or
 

PM-I0 standard HAAQS occur,' this ,Stipulati~n may be renegoti ­

3
 ated and made enforceable through ary a~~~c:iated Board Order
 

or simply superseded by a subsequent orde~ of the Board upon
 

5 notice of hearing.
 

6 14. The Board is the state agency .nat is primarily
 

7 responsible for the development and i"l'".:nentation of the>
 

8 state Implelllentation Plan under the Fede::-"l Clean Air Act.
 

9 Under Sections 75-2-101, n 1J!!l., the Bca::-d is required to
 

10 protect pUblic health and welfare by limiting the levels and 

11 concentrations of air pollutants within t!:~ statu and such 

12 responsibility inclUdes the adoption of ."isaion standards 

13 (Section 75-2-203, MCA) and the is~uance c~ orders (Sections 

14 75-2-111(3), 75-2-401, MCA) to effectuate cOlllpliance with 

1~ national and state ambient air quality st.r.~ards. 

16 15. The parties to this stipulation agree that upon ­
17 finding the limitations and ,conditions contained in Exhibit B 

18 to this Stipulation to be nucessan- for the Kalispell nOn­

19 attain~unt area to llIeet the particulate mAtter NAAQS and the 

20 PM-lO tlAAQS, the, Board has jurisdiction to require the impo­

21 sition of such limitations and conditfons, ~d may adopt the 

22 same as enforceable ~easures applicable to ~c&N. 

23 16. The conditions and limitations contained in Exhibit 

24 B to this stipulation are consistent with the provisions of 

25 the Montana 'Clean Air Act, Title 75, Cha;:ter 2, MCA, and 

26 rules pro~ulgated pursuant to statut•• 

27 

( BTIPlIU.TION) 
6 
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1 17. An: obligations in this Stipulation and attached 

2 Exhibit B that are mOrB stringent thaI) conditions set torth 

3 in the permit issued to the air source/party to this agree­

ment (it issued), supersede the less stringent permit condi­

5 tions. 

6 19. A~~:rdingly, the parties to this Stipulation agree 

7 that it would be consistent with th. terms and intent ot this 

Stipulation ter the Board to issue lin Order which requires 

9 the imposition ot the ter=s in this stipulation and the limi­

10 tations and c~nditions contained in Exhibit B of· this Stipu-

Illation, and edopts the same as entorceable measures 6pplica­

12· 

13 

14 

15 
'.: . 

16 

17 

19 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

ble to Hc&W 

./ .;.. 
~y !;i\/ .:,..; ;,_ '-:: '., .1BY 

Attorney TImothy R. Baker 
. Attorney

DATE '.:...'_' _ 
qi .. 

DATE

• 
VrAJ 

/ 

( BTIPDLATION) 
7 

Re la Dated:
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EXHIBIT B 
e:AISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS 

MCl;lroy and Wilken, I:.:. 
p,O. Box 35 
K.lispell. MT 59901 

A.	 PIJr.\ L"Ii:;t-n: Me & w', c:on~re~~ bitch plant islcClltd ,'t NW Yo, SWY•• 
SlI!cticr( £. Township 28 North. Ral"\Qe 21 West, Filth_ad CountY, Mon,~nl. 1he 
m&ilfn2 l.:':te!S af the facillt\l is P.O. QQ .. "35, KI(i!.pe\~.!'AT 59901. 

'\.	 1-. "15076 Ross Slationary toncrlt~ batch plant 112S c:u.yds'1"Ir). 
Fe!\iclJl&t~ emissions u!. 10 be tonuclled by \hrc~ t3\ fabric tiller vents, 
~;".! tf\ each of 'he Inret" Cement silos; 

3. F;;:'\':l (l.,j und/aggregate storage bins;:.'.. 

4. 

5.	 lOCl1 .eces,s road located nonh 0' facilitiu. This road eXtends from 
Whitefish S\iJge ROid Iwest endl 10 the BN radread tracks rUst end), 
The length of the road ,is .pproximltely one halt ,:II) mile long. 

SECilON 11: limitations i:;d Conditions 

A.	 Emiuiol\ Conuol .Requirements 

• 
1.	 Me & W shall operate and mJlnuin the fabric niter Vel"l\, and aU other 

emLssion control equipment and utilize III techniCllJeS 1ped'fied iri this 
s'ripuli,ion to provide thtf maximum lir pollution cot'uol for which they 
\"tIre designed.	 . 

2.	 Me & W shill trUt afl unQ&ved pO<Uo<\S allM hlul rOIO, and t~ 9.nerl' 
pllnt cttil with water and/or chemical dUSt sU~~re&Slnt IS neCeSSiiry 10 
rr:a:nuin Oompliance with the 5~ oPlchy l limitJt;on. (RAei) 

3.	 Me ~ W shall not operate thi gravel waShi~ pl.nt in • dry l.crnning 
ri.Qct. 

Op,city sl'o.itl ba tE:I!mined according to 40 CFR Pan 60, Appendix A, Method 9 Visual 
Oettrmin;niQn of O~i;::ity 01 Eminions from Stltismlry Sources or CEMa. 

s: 
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MONTANA. 

6. E,mission LlT<ltetiot\s 

1.	 An)' vent emission whi(h e)th~biu gteater l~'~. ~::: (Ip!:chy' Iveri.eed
 
'WH six {SI consecutive minulU. (RACT)
 

2.	 An.y fugitive emiuion from Iny tr.~ck foading tl ur.lo2ding which e-.hib-it 
.9tt~ter than 10% op,aClty' aveu~ged oY~r six (ci c~nsKutive minul!",IL
 
(AACTj
 

::.	 Any fugitive emi5s)ons from Any ttansftrr-in2 C;£"1:;005 v:hkl"< t:A:h.1~i~
 
grellf: than 10% opacfw t averaged eyer si;c Ul (~r'\s~cutive minU1~S.
 
lAACTI
 

4.	 Any fugitIve emi~s:icl"\s 'rom the htul' l"Oid.s. j:I!l:--;;1 c:ea-. or local acc:us.
 
road which u:tbbit grelflt than S,~ cpaclty' IV'!:~E;ed over si;< (61
 
cor,S!;~~HIV:e' mir,..,as. (RACT)
 

C.	 Emission! Monitorit"l9 

I.	 Me :& V/ shalt insptct I"d ~CI!:P record of re~!~:! ~:. the rJ1l;otk Mttr "".n\~ 
(In .he cement do every Sil (6) months ot O~J!·i~::n £e as to C:'lwr! tl'lt 
eacll 5vch collmor is operating al opl,mum eff;e'ency U recot1\mMded ­
by the manufacturer. 

2.	 Tht records c,ompiled in accordance with this n:::an shar; be maintilinld
 
by Me &. W as I plrm.n.nl busin.....cord fer .: leo51 two y.a,. ond
 
~hali be avaitabfe at the pfant 'itt for insp.-clio:-, t'/ the duly a>JthotJH:~
 
r,p,..eSf:ntah/e of the d.partmer~t.
 

o.	 Operational Illtpon1nll R.quitt",.nt: . 

Me .. W will provide the depanm.nl wi'h • produl!'l.ioll1<~urt by March 1 lor thl
 
prevlou. caltndar y.ar prodllCllon. Th. repon Is to con:.in th. follow"'9
 
information:
 

1.	 TOlal amounlo! eoneret. produc.d, in cUb¢ ye::t: 
2.	 Annual loul of und. In ton,,; 
3.	 AAoual 10111 of c.m.nt. In tons: 
4.	 ANlUlt total of Illll"llllll•• In Ions: 
s.	 Hours of operlluon; 
6.	 Fugitive dusl informalion oonslsting of • list'n. of ail pllf\l vehicles
 

tncluding the following for each veNde type:
 

0 0101)' Ihall be de",minod leeordlng to 40 CFA Pan 60. Appe,c:ix A. M.thOd 9 VlIUli 
Dttermi"at,on Of Op~clty of Emissil)ns from Stationary Soureu er CEMs. 
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8.	 Total number of vehicles; 
b.	 V.hicl. typ.; 
c.	 V.hicl. w.ight. load.d; 
d.	 V.hicle w.ighl. unloeded; 
e.	 Number 01 lires on v.hicle; 
f.	 Av.rage trip I.ngth; 
Q.	 Numbe.r of trips per cay: 
h.	 Averag. v.hicle speed; and 
I.	 Area of activity. . 

7. Fu.i:i·... dust control for haul ro.ds ,nd generel plant area: 

a.	 Hours of operation of water trucks. 
b.	 Applica;;on ochedule lor chemical dust suppreSSonl if applicable. 

E.	 The depan:rr.t:'\t may require .lI.cJDit i13naf emissions testing on sources in the plant 
per ARM 16.8.704 Testing Requir.ments. 

F. Me & W ITo"'; maintain a copy of the elr quality stipulation .t the Kalispell site 
Bnd mBke t:-.~: copy zvailable for inspection by depanmem personnel upon 

. requut. 

G,	 Me &. W She:! comply with all other applicable state, 11!!C:~ri!l, and local laws and 
regul!tions. 

Section III: General Conc::ion, 

A.	 Inspection· The recipient $1)0111 allow the department's representatives access to 
the source u all reasoneble times fo, the purpose of making inspections. 
surveys. ccile:ting samples, obtaining data, auditing lOy monitoring equipment 
(CEMS. CE;:;:vISI 0' observing any monito,ing or testing. and otherwise 
conducting ;;J ~eCe&SiiY functions related to thi~ $tipul.tion. 

B.	 Compliance with Statutes and Regulations· Spe·cific listing of reqLJirements, 
limitations, and conditions contained hereIn does not relieve the appliCint from 
compliance with all applicable st.lutes and edminisrsative regulations including 

.	 amendmllnt.s thereto. nor waive the right of the depanment to require 
compliance with all appUcable statutes and administrative regulations. inCluding 
amendments' thereto. 

C.	 Enforcement .. Violations of limitations, conditions and n~Q.uirements contained 
herein may constitute ground5 for penalties, 

3 
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a ead county 

Air Quality Control 

Analys;s of Concilions
 
MoElroy Ind Wii"<:I. Inc.
 

\",rocIJction/Pro:.es.$ 'Dt-scilption 

A.	 Alfec,ed Equipment 

MclH,oy and Wil'e!!. Inc. operates I 1976 1101' sU;i;:'.. ", concrele batcl'l p16'"
 
wilh ttllfe {3l fabric IIller .ents. one 1ln uch of lilt ~·,rt. cemenl silos.
 
Me & W's COncrete balch plan, Is IOCIltd III NWV.. !!:lion a. Township 28
 
Nonh, Range 21 WesT. Flam.ad CO\ll\ty, Montzn.. T,••• mailing address of lh.
 
facili'" is P.O. Bo< 35. Kliispeli. MT 59901.
 

This CQnCteU~: ba:chin; plant producf'S ConCrete. f=f ~H :n Gomml!rciaJ ,nd'
 
residl!n:tilal construCt,on pr"'!ccts In the 1(2IisC!elllrti, .
 

A.	 A'IM 1s.e. Subchapler 8. Ambien, Air OuaH1V. inclc'·'" but nOI limit.o '0' 
ARM 16.8.821 Ambieor Ait QUlllitv Slanoard~ ~~{ F\··~·:. This s~c\ion $.iaH~S
 

(hat no 'pers'on may cause or COl"luibute 10 COj"lC!'tll~;::',~ 01 PM-10 In the
 
It.mt'li~nr ~ir whir.h "xCI!',~:1 (hll' S.Al $r~f'lt1;'ft1, (S~~ ~lI~-:-~t.n V)
 

B,	 AAM 1£'.8. Subehapt.r 9, Pr."'l!n(\on Of Signific&nf O~~~~lCt21ior•. Thi.s facility is
 
(\Ot a PSO sourc!: 6in.c. this faClliw :, not a l1su: ~o\.'r::i ,t"d tht! po{erHlLl to
 
emit is below 150 10ns pe' '(ear of any pollutant.
 -

C.	 AflM 16.8. S...bd'"Qter 14, E(niSS'c~ S,.ndatds, indu,""g but not Ilmittd 10: 

1.	 A.RM 16.8.1 401 P8ttlc~t~te M~uer. Aitbt4'ni. ::.11 £ect1o/,\ require"
 
reason.,bJe prl,caution.s for fugj[lve emissions l::'1.:t:U and P•.easonJbly
 
IJ..adabl. Control Technology lRAC") lor ui..'.-,; lug',;•• SOUte.s 10CI1<d
 
n .. nona:tainment auta. The dep.rttn.~t. In C=:'" LJtitwn wlth EPA, hu
 

detemlln.d 'hat ,h. use 01 chemieel Sub:UUllcn or QiMng on mljor hlul
 
roadj will '1ltiitV these requirements.
 

• 
2.	 ARM ,tUU403 Particl.lllt. MIllar. Indunrlal F'ecus_ This aeolian
 

:i\.Dtc' th-8t no pCf$on :holl taU$C. olio""" or J:ie~;7"';: lO be dischorged into
 
the outdoor ,atmQsphere from any op~ra...;.o.n. rc~et-u. 0' lGti'VltY,
 
r;Jartic:ulate matte' in eAcess of tne amount d.:e:rrninad by using; fh-t
 
f~tlo,wing equI[ion:
 

Allowabl. Emissions - 55 {256 lonslhrl" . 40 - 61.22 Ib'lht. 

The estim~fed lotaf paniculate Imis~ro"5 trQr.. ~:"'! :t7lent $j~$ iU! 

0.048 Ibslhr. therefore ,he SOUle< is in complil"tt. 

3.	 ARM 16.8.1404 VilSlble: Air Contamin,er.1$. Tr.ll Ht:tlOn rtquires 1"
 
op.eitv !imitation of 20S rQt atl sUle~s. er Vtr.:~. The Ilfquirements: of
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. tllis stipulation 5upersedl!' this rule because they are more siringem c.r 
they Ire equivalent. • 

III. RACM/P.~.Ci Determination 

Under ..::ion 1B9(a1l1HCI of the amended Clean Air Act 011990. moderat. area State 
Implem!:":tetfon PlaQs (SIP's) must contain ·reasonably available 'control musures· 
IRACMI for the control of PM·10 emissions. RACM for stetionary sources is the 
applica.ion of reasonably available control technology tRACT). Since the Kalispell area 
has been cesignlted as a nonanainment tor PM·10 by EPA. RACT must be applied to 
these !.:~::::-Ic{y sources which C2"..'se or contribute 10 the nonauainment arf.a. 

A RACi :e:ermination is reQuireo 10r: 

A. F::.cess Pal"'lkulate Vent Emissions 

1·..~c It W currently controls particulat.e vent emissions v/ith a fabric filter havin9 
i-. !siimited efficiency of 99.35%.. High efiiciency fabric filters are the highest 
fl:;::!IlCY panicula'[! centrol syStem tor a source of this type, Since Mc & W is 
c~"Ently using this option, no other options need be considered. The 
~!?i!nment has determined that the fabric filter control system will constitute 
F';'.CT in this case. The de~anment has also determined that an opacity of 20% 
wiil constitute RACT for ill vent emissions with fabric filter control. 

B. t.:C:ieriBI Trans'fer Fugirive Emissions 

FACT lor material trinsfer points for source. of this type has been determined 
by the department to be the.use of washed product; or water or chemical 
Si.abililltion so 8S to maintain" compliance with I 10% opacity limitation. 

C. F-.:s;itive RDld~ Dust Emissions 

FACT tal fugitive road dust emissions for lo~rc.. of this type has been 
ce:erminea by. the depan'!'ent te:> be the use of water Dr chemictl stabmlltion so 
u to maintain compliance with a 5% opacit..limitation. 

IV. Emission In~~~lto~ 

A.rr.ual toiulcn I,:" "(P.ot~tbl) 

1iN1'I:1 

Ce:.nt M.n:tll"l blaalona ••2t 0.11 
'nd! 'in loodl"i cf C_nt/S.nd/A.III'"_lolO 
M1:..r Let:'", cf ::~"tlSard/A.nreg.te 
IrIMlEr: 1W"C'''i;niIU (0 Etented lin. 
'lent 'hrd • ,,,,,iti,,.. 

12.45 
44.'0 
44.ge 

0.1S 

1\.21 
ZZ.45 
ZZ•., 

0.06 
leCll k:....,'~ 47.30 17.03 

Ictal (r.lI"lcN 159.90 13.31 a.DO· O.OQ 0.00 a.ca. 

co ,ox 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALIT 

(~t •••·cHr;.f bf",ona 1.16 G.sa 
"u,- 1\-" ltfdh'4 of tft!Itnl/l.rdJllCrIfG'U: m.Ctl "~~:O 

xl It' ludl", tf C-..,t/S..."d./Aflr$tt X6.G~ I2l.GG 
'-ralU'.r: htIC'.f,r"",.. 1:0 Un.~td If"", 1<6.00 121.00 
fJ~~t 1Ir. Afqh I""u (O"ily) l.J1 G.47 
lout Au.nt .... atll\,) "ll.l1 ''',4091 

laiO.G' 'Sl.4! a.tO C.GG MC 

, I••" ~ • Z:. howr a.y. 

C~t "l'lI:!l{r" 1..(IlJON 

Ilrccl'u hr.: J' to,."",,,,.
 
lou'l 0-1 .".r.t (Oft! 1160 hrl"
 

IV hlu iOl"4I , 

t:l,lutor:"etGt: C.l'ltl'lllcn. (Alne' 3·O'~O'\·01. ~IC' un
 
COt'I'Crol tlltc;tn,~: ~.3S't (flbde lilur)
 
C.l<'Uhtlona~ 0."" lb.. /tCl'l; • 11 tCl'\-SI"'r ,.. 1'." '"/hr
 

1,l4 \tJ.30/ilr • 1164' ~rlyt • &.0005 1;Cfla/lb -II: H.t; <t: .... I'IJ:'
 
11.S9 tCA'U/yr .. 0,00 ~ a.99U) • 0.21 tc"..s/yr
 

(millolon 'a'-to:-; 0, 12 \t-~ ..... ~l~S~tC 3·QS·O\\~01. ~.;'t Hi)
 
' .....tr~i tf-tidtf'ltr1 'i9.n~ (fllbrrll 'HUr)
 
t.tcul ..tton,: 0.120 Ibt/tOll"l .. $\ l ...s.IJ'.:r • 3. n \,"'~r
 

1.12: ltosJllr • !.1~ HJ'I' .. O.CCO' to#l.Jlte-" \I;.~ ~:·"'Nf'
 
'6,?9 tCf'lSN' .. tl.OO • P.99J', • t. ~. ~:·";1·
 

."Im I,t" "~dt'" Qf (...,.,tlllnd/~fi,.tUU -Iftrr:c,u hta: ll~ (>,J.')dIJhr 
i'ilM"'I 0' iIl9"ratfo",: 1760 hr/yr 

[llliutCl\ 'U:U~: l).~l tlt,.Jflll'l (HnCC l·OS·Ol1 .. e-.a. P~Jf Ill)
 
(onCn\ UHclCN:V: ox. ,"
 
( ... lc:ul.(,c~: G.O: (bl/t., • u.s w.yd'/t.r .~ ~.~ te.t\I/c.... 'fd' • ~.n Ib"l'It
 

S.11	 \b"l\r • I1U "'''1" • O.OOOS tcftl/\t. U.it ::-.11.,,.
 
2.2.'S terM.,,. • (1.00 • Q.tlOO) • 2-.LtS ttt',j;/~,·
 

•(.luIM "cl.cl"~ ·G.Ol tbtltC1"l unscc "3.0J...Q1l.0S. ~'U til) • 

~:~~i~t~~~'TI, t:HCI'l' tn w.~Ihr • 2.C5 UnI/U.W. 1.!' ltltlhr
2.." \tn/"r • 11'60 ~t/Yf' • .Q.COOS 'ONJ\). H.l~ t:.·... /",.

11.n (O'\Il'r'· t1.OQ .. 0.0«1) • \\.21 C~i'l" 

'roc"1- hto: \l' c:u.."."""
 
'~I 0' .,.nUOI"l: 116(1 MI.,r
 

[~h,ft)" , ..'to"1 O.C' It''t&l\ 3-01"0'1·00.. "'Filii ~2t)(""C'"
Cont/"CI( lffki~)': C~
 

C.\c-uht;Cfti: 0.0' tbtlCGI'I • 11S c:v •.,.c.J"l'" • 2.05 lont"c:u.'rd • 11)."i5 \tt./I)r
 
10.15 \b,/l\r • e16t hr/yt • 0.000'5 CDN/l~. u,.~ tC'Nlyt'
 
"'.10 tons/.,.,. • (LOQ • a.aGel) • ".sa t.0f'3/Yf'
 

3 
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STATE OF MONT 
AIR U 

t;.~u:;~ Fie-tor: 0.01 ~bc/lc" (AHSCC )·CS·Ol1·ot. ~ACJe lZZ>
 
CCJ\ti"o\ (fUci,,,,.,.: 0:­
talC"'.llattons:	 D.O~ Iblful"l· 12S tlol.rCs/1'lr • 2.05 tOM/cl.l.yd • 5.l3 ltl/l\r 

5.'1 lbsfh.r • &11.0 t\r/yr • 0.0005 (o,u/ll). n.4S Ulns/yr 
Il.1,5 tOl"ll/vr • ,'.0(1 . a.GOOl • n.'s tons/yr 

Prg.cln bu: l~ eu.yd..,,,,r
 
lIoun of c;:<t:-It ioP'l: 8760 'tIf/Vr
 

UP faiS$i!;::"'.. : 

l::.illlc::r. hetllr: 0.0t, It.s'ltl'l V",,'CC 3'C5'01\~06, P-51' 112)
 
C:r.':;ol Etfltilr.cy: 0:
 
(':::'..l\aI10n,,; 0.04 Lbs/tc.n· liS cu.YC:"tlr • l.05 tonsltu.yd • la.z~ lts/flr
 

10.25 lbs/llr • 8760 hr/yr • 0.0005 ton-/\b • 4C. .Ii' 1""',/yr 
U.90 10"3/y' • (l,OO" O.ooOl • 44.90 lr;ns/yr 

f::iUtCln hctllr: 0.01 l~c:~:-. VHS~C ']-05-011-06, ~9' l2l>
 
C:r::ro( EHlct,ney: O~. .
 
C&~cu\ltia".: D.02C ll:;1/1Cl'\· HS 1O_ •.,.a/tlr • 2.0~ tIll'lI/CU.yO· ,s.n Itl/I-,r
 

5.13 \bl/hr • &160 ~r/rr • O.DOO~ tOl\lllb • 12.45 tCilns/rr 
22.3.5 1C1nl/yr • (1.00· 0,000). 22.45 'l~s/yr 

OF,rltlrll "c.ur,: 1760 llClUl'I/T1
 
YI)\ieh ~iln lr,vlhd: 3l.6 Vl41/Tr
 
Centrol E~flt'l,l"lty 11 5<)1 hr wlhri!"f.
 

(. 5 .9·k· ~1/1Z')·($/30l·('01/3)"'0.71Jw/' ).IO.~IP",,"'.r.:. .. 
h UP 1""lulll" h,tllr in lb,/V.l\i;.~, ,.,H, lrl'i'.lad ("-'"T)
 
._ Plrtfd. 'hi'" eenltlnt t;.r 1$1 1.0
 
Sf' Si It Con1.nt in ~UClf\t 1.7 1
 
S. hlr.,.. Spud ~, "~tclll in ~I\ 15.0 ..~~ 
".. h,re,. \11lltht of nhlehl In ION JD.1 10n. 
~ lv.ra" C'lUI'tMr of whe.l, on ...."'lc111 fo whuls 

pt_ ',.clplt.tlol\ lati. 1M.", ,ft t)\. foUO"lnt:
 
13\1 01'($ with .ar. ttlan .0'''' or 'r.c;piution
 
,.. on Glrs • no days)/36S 0,)'10 I 0.601
 

1$' I_h.lona; . 
151 Ealuilln hcur 1.71 lb,.!Vh1 

!(1V II (3" VM1/Yr·)O.71l It-IVMTHO.S)
 
tU!Ii')- ..308 lblfTr o~ 0.15 'ona/Tr
 

'1'(10 !It.lulon hetor h d.t.,..lroecI n tlll ,.Hewlnv ~thn: 

I_ So.,-i.1 [t/12)· tl/30)ltlol/3)"0 ,71(w!4)IIO.SP"
 

"",rt:
 
fl ,:,,1<1 IlIhsleft ..etor In LtI","'ic:l. !'til. lr...... led (VMT) 
i"- p.nieh .izil'l eOl'llUnt 'or ".10 ·0.36 
, .. Itlt C:onUnl In percent 8.'7 I 
I. h.n,' Ipno; of nhlcl,. in IQl 5.0 ~\.. h,r.,. wei,l\t 0' .... lelU in Yer. ZO.8 lons 
". Averil' ......r tt wh"L. on .,.ehle'.. 4 wh.tl. 

H .. 'rlct~\t.t'on "lUg blled on ttl. fallOlilli".: .
 
no a.'($ t1Uh .,r. tl'lll\ ,0'" of 'tieiplUt!.,
 
'II (J~~ cay, no ctl",,)/3" Otrs I 0.6103&
a 

rift" Slipul,rio",: '/11/934 

Dated:
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r 

IC'lf'l:I)- ()46- \4tllTt)(O.f.a. ltl"m'HO.S)
 
(")(10). \t~ Lbilll" "CIt 0.06 fCf"lll'Tr
 

¢o.truit\g lotevt:t.: t:"6-0 .~t.nr 

V~hl. MHu '''...Itd; 3'. YtlJlt~
 
t'l:I"\U'-O\ tfH(;ItN.,t il. 50X hr- ",·ue!'1f'cl.
 

71' fA'liuJM'l ''''~:O/'" it t.:u"it\rl by tl'lt tCllle-wi"", ~t:;;:' 

I" , ••·\·a'~11·('.·)Q)·(W/h"".1.(""'-)·.O.5·n

""'".... : 
l-- 1$' f;:!lUttto ~.cl.'" ~J'Il Lt-t.IV,h'ct" t'!llt fa.flt~ I'.'"fl 
it '.rrid. si.r't\~ U'"lh:!"\t f:r r1J 1.0 
..- Sf I t (ontu\t lr. ptr-c:tnt t.711 
$ ... her.,,, 'P'~ oJ "'.Jl.tdu t" ~ ".0 Il'Pl 
V· .1f't',....,~1 ....tl$.~t pf ...t"'~du '" TIll'l) H.i l~ 
II.." "Yfl"lt t'lU"t;tt' (If ~"h. c.." 'lIfi'liel6' ( .-!\ett! 

.,..... h\J"H no- ,at-iplutlc;!l"\ 1.tt~(). 

(('S."J~ tlU V'III:-/TrH2,17 lbt./\'kTHO,S)
 
IlU~,.. L71 lJo.."rr 4r ILlt. llYtl/fr ek 1.): ~=..,'!.,.
 

",,",UI ,...,illio" ' ..cli!I·t (" t<fUr1lIf!.C'(!. by tt.l tel l",... ,ny ~_-w:i(."',: 

(. 5 ~9·Il.·lI/11}~(S/'O)·Ho')j1"a.1·("'fr.)" -c.S-u 
\If'ltr,: ­

(. ',HG h{uic/'l hctat' in Lt'1IV«/\lc:l" Mit, rf.ll.I\~ ('1'Ir:
 
\;- "I-rt(ct••~'drlf c.C:"liUnt fM' 'JliIO .O.!6
 
•• $l\t 'QI'\hl'\t , ...... ,.Ul'I\t •. J J.


't "." 'Spt~ til "'~"lclu. il'\..:il ',0 f!P'i
 
W,., lrlS. 'Wtli;"'-l of ..,,"ic'lU t,.. TM) «:a.I T_
 
•• Aorer.'f .....,. a~ ~ w,,,ell
~•• (. t1\ "."ic'l,",t "u~. -ftQ p".,d"'tllltiQlllo tt.1OOO 

(('"'O}- (346 ...,.r/lr1U,OO LbsMC"HO.5J
 
("""C) .. 171UJ/'tt Of 0.6' 101\1/11' 01' 0.0 l~...Jd~
 

LOC.a\ .~U:U la.,j 

ap.r.tfnt MA"",: ,r,l) tiOl.ll'.!Tt
 
"'~lc.l.. Idl ... " ...... lfld~ t1"f'O WitH
 
(~"ol Uficfmq it S-ol ht' .Utl't"'l.
 

ts" '.!ntCW\ '~hl," ,,, .t.,.ll'ioed br t"'- io\hwl~ 4<'.'1~~:tI; 

,. S"'-'· (1/11)"( !o/lO)"c"':S1".0 .'.('tJ/I..}UO.'''''' 
~"lfl•• "'II' hlulOl'\ '"1:01' If'! l~"IY,,"idf ~H, "·t,.t.4 tV"lf) 

\. ".r~i'l.. ,il;l", CC"'ISU"" ~:.t' u... CO 
.- Iltt (MUftI; 11\ "ret"" 1.7';' 
s. a",,.• ., 'S,P."-: c' vt\ldn II"'! ..", JO.D ~ 

"" A...,.att _i,~t .f 'u"'l.c.lu if! rCW\S l.C Tons 
.. A,"I"'.,,, ~r.f ........h..., ~~It'\u .( ~t.h 

II,. '''IC1,itltf~.,.T J. baC'd en th 'ollc~t;:"1: 
130 DI" .It/\ n.rt t"'~ .C!t.. ef '1'Iff.i.IUt'0t\ 
,.. (US U1'•• 1]1 da!'S)f'34\ toni. n.M!! 

5 

Page: 147 of 235 



Volume II 
Cha t r 15 

STATE OF MONTANA ject: Flathead County 
AIR QUALI Air Quality Control 

IV t;:iulcn hctar; 2.07 Lobs/V,.f 

H';'l;~' (~l1'O YM'"r)(2.07 LbI/YMT)(O.!l)
 
!~njlo). 94603 lb_/T,. CI' 47.30 hn"Tr
 

Illtl0 1~:U~;'"'l fletol' is d.ttrl\inr-; by the fOllowi", .""nlon: 

!. ~ .~ ..,. (l/1Z)·CS/]O)·(W/])'··O.1Wtw/4)UO.S·PI 

'''':'••::~ ,"'1) Imillien lauor In lbs/VRhlclc "'''~·Tr•.,..ttd (i1'T) 

~. hnid, .hing 'Cf\lunt tel' P"'0 40.36 
I_ ,ne Crt,.nt in parcmt . e.7 1: 
,. Ave"II' Speed' of _h'clu In .p. 30.0 I'foh 
"... AVI,.a,. wl,ht of w"l.iclu I" TON 2.0 1.". 
..... Av.,,_,1I ~,. of w.'cl. an vthitln 4 "huh 

;oil Preciph"'Dn hclo b'a"'; Dn thl faU;.,)",:
 
l!::! ::')~ "Uhi .,rR t"_" .01" of Pr1ciplUt;cn
 
H' t;!: ~'fS .. no d-YIJf3SS DIYS • iJ 6431
 

f.'I(l) L:.lulcn 'Ictor: D.n Lb"VHT 

1:~.Il.:,J). (912!lO VMTl1r)(O.7'S L'bI/\'MTHD.!l)
 
!~?!":IO). 34051 Lb,/Tr or 17.01 Tonsil"
 

Lent letu, ~:a: (O,ily) 

~~~~~~~r~i~:r;~fV~~:~:I~~~~~rYt'.ll1r
 
C.....;r;\ Eftfd.~y is 50: tor .,.ud~.
 

117 L=.iufc:'l '.ctor Is d.t.relned b'r the fo\hlWtng e<f.Iuion; 

I- S. r'k"(Io/1Z )·C!/lO)"(WJ})"·Q,1-Cw/1o )UOS·'I, 
'.~.r.; . 

I. UP lIIi ..,lon 'actar 11'1 l.tl,,(VcMcL. "H, f,.... led (VHf) 
1;- Particle ,ilil'l' conau"t 10r UP 1.0 
s- Silt CoI'IU"t in FlrUl'lt e.7 I 
1. An,.,. S~ed of nhltln il'l ~k 30.g l£9h 
\la A....r.'. w~i.ht 01 ....hicln il'l TlItIs .. 1.0 Tans 
w- Avenv_ rumer of "".eU on ....hiclu 4 wh..ls 

PI_ AJ,sWN' no fl.rlcipltatlcn 1.00 

n, blnion hctar: 3.12 \obl".,.T 

UTIP). (911SQ VKT/TrJ(3.12 lbl/VMT)CO.5)·
 
"UP). ,"',,, lbs/Tr Clr 71.47 TonIlYr or 401.57 lbl/dly
 

'"10 blnla" hchr h ctlur.in,d Dy tt•• foUawlng equltlDn: 

Is S.lj.lr.tI C,/12,-CS/3Q)-CW/3 )··0.7-("'4 )··0.5-p" 
'.",r.;

I" 'K10 lll\l1lan Factor In Lbltvlhltl' Kile Tr.""led ('t'MT) 

k- Psrttcl' .."in, con,unt for '"'0 D.16 
s- Sll t tanu"t tn peru.,t I. '1 X 
S- ,"vlra,. 'peed of v.tdcl •• In • 30.0 .. 
w- .h,r". wiiht of veld" In T"'- 2.0 To. 
w- Av~ra.e ruri:er of .,k"~s on vdlh:ll" 4 1iItI,.. l" 

Pl' AUUN" no pudpUltilll'l .. '.0:0 

6 
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STATE OF MONTANA ead CountyAIR 9UALI'tY C Air Quality Control
P 

'.'0 {",i .. IM hHOt': "" ltll~' 

It.tfllllO)- tnzu ""fIltH'.;' lbl-f\'K1HO.\)
 
u"..o)- ~2l9" Lbsl1r or 26.4\ 1c"",/1r or 1!.,;,H l:i/dry
 

On July 1, 1987 lhe Environ,."..nlil 1"0:0:1;0" ~;;~ncy (EPAI prOmuf'Hed now U.lion.l 
Ambie"t Air OU.~IV Slandard. (NAAQSllor p.,~;eulate matle, wi" a" Ufodyn.mic 
diameler 0/10 micron. ot len (PM.l0). Due 0 .>:eedances 01 lhe "ltional slaM.rd. 
lor pM·l0. 'he city 01 Kalispell aM,h. "aarby bergre.n .'n h... been desi9naled by
 
EPA 1$ "O:'l;i~ta;inment (Of PM·1C. A$ a rE.$vlt ~~ this. desl.(';2~~~!'l, E?A tt~ufrl!d thl!
 
Oepanmen, ot Heal'h and Environmenul Scie"u and Ihe FiJ;lhead Cily' County HeoJth
 
Oepanmelll 10 submit Ihe "'alispell pM·l0 SUIt Irr.pfementllion Plan lSII') 10 EPA In
 
Novem.ber, 1991. The SIP eon.i.led of an err.iuic.n con"ol plan that controlled lugilive .
 
dust emIssions fram tOads, parkIng lou. CO".$:n.rc~;.:.t'I. :!:';.~ c~::,olit';on. since tt'Chnksl
 
$(ud,es delerrr.ined the~ sources to be the m(or ccn;tibutcfS of PM-tO emissions_
 

Receptor modeling (a mcdel Which ide!\titlu c:"tribu1.C:lfs bued on aCiuai area Uid
 
indu~trt2t emissions end amb~ent ditil) Y/iS c·!..;:r.£;~ty u1i!d to dem~"s.aiH! l1T2il",mem Clf
 
the fed.tal PM·10 sland~rd5 in the. SlP. Ttl. ErA is now teqlJirin.g lhe deplnm'mt lO
 
\I'" a dilPt!lion mode! Iii frlcd,l which hcor;-:.r••u atJoV<'abff: .m~u;~n til" f,'om
 
'.acititie$~ 1.0 BSS-Utl! that attBif\mem cail .stiJI tt C~:'l10nsltiltt-d if il'lChv;dlJ31 lauren lire
 

operating zt the-ir mu:imum alluwable e-m;s:s:~n Ci'U.
 

After an '!naiysis. the dll!paftmen~ deterrr,ln:ed t:'1-: trTh15Ioo" Lmil3i:icnt .appr.('lO:! to the
 
Me &. W facility were i1"l some ca'ses nonu:isunt (no ptfrnit teqv1red, or sChler,j,l timo)
 
higher tha" actual emissions (ARM 16.e.1~O:lI. OisPlfsion modo1ling CQndvcled uling
 
emissions f-rom the Me & W facility ,t its poutlli.., to emit (emiS$;Ofl5 associated with
 
maximum desigl> capacity 0' as limited by ARM 16.8.1403) illdica:.d Ihar tho lacmtr
 
cofllttbuud $ignific~m1y to the: PM.1 0 COl1centrations ;n the K.a1isp~11 r,(jnauainment
 
Iru. 

\.... order to demonStrat-ll compliance. hh1ougl1 dls.pusion 'modelingI witn thi PM·' 0
 
NAAQS in In. k.lispell ""nall.inmonl ...., It i.s necessary to ,~ce or eflablisn new
 
emission limif'lions (or the Me & W facility. The new emis5l;n limitations in this
 
document, in coniu"c,,,,n wilh fimila, timirarions on Other Ka,.ptll Ilea lacilitie~._
 
d/llf"t'lt.'n!ttfJltll!o( ,nuhlgh 111~rulI:f$inn mt)deling 1na1 l:nmptl.ncfl wlrh Ihl. NAAOS for PM.1Q
 
wi1 be anamed. These reductions in aOowlbt, eml$skln, witt bl e-r:torce-d tNo\lgh I
 
slg".d stipul.tion.
 

With lh. prOpel utiHlltiOI'1 of exis'tInQ centrol ~tpment and rtl1i~nlble e:Of\~rcl 

leonniQuu hYlloring or apolication 01 dust suoote"....,) lot haut .ozd dU$llhe Me (, \II 
IBCllllY should be able to operate at m•.xim\Jm desIgn rl1'15 and temain in complia~c:!: 

with 1'he 'Stipulated emiu,ioo 11m:j~.tiG'''' 

-

-
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U ject: Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 

ir" I'll is boundefi by li~s j,om UTM Coordina.e 700000mE, S347000mN. eut 10 
704~COmE, 5345000mN. 50\"11 .0 704000mE, 53410oomN. west to 103000mE, 
S:;~·.COOmN. south.o 103oc.OmE, 5340000mN. west 10 102000mE. 5340000mN, 
':"~', ~o 102000mE. 533'#DO'JrnN, ust to 103000mE. S33900DN. sourh to 
70~:.COmE. S338ooOmN. Ii': .0 7o~OOOme. S338000mN. south to 104ooom£. 
53::~OOOmN. west .0 702000mE, 5336000mN. west .0 10Z000mE. 5336000mN, 
sov.~ to 702000m£, 53350C()mN. ",eSt to 700000mE. S33S000mN. north to 
700000mE, 53400oomN. wu. '0 &95OO0mE. 5340oo0mN, north '0 695OO0m£, 
5:;:'~OOOmN. eaSt to 70000OmE. 5345000mN. north to 7COOOOmE. 5341OO0mN. 

VIL bo'::nmen,.1 Annsmen, 

An f.;)vltonmenlttJ ilutUmtN, rtl:t-u~,.:d by the: Montini EnvirOhmenta Protection Act. 
WI! o,mpleted for Ihis plojeot. A oopy Is .ttKhed, 

• 

8 
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Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 
Pro ra 

DEPARTMENT OF HE~1TH AND ENVIRONMENTAL ~:':NCES
 
lIir Quality e",nu
 

Cogswell Builclins, Helena, Mont",a Se62~
 

14061 444·3454
 

fiNAL ENVJRQNMENTAl ASSESSMENT IEAi 

Projeet Or ADoliealion: MeElloy aM Wilken. IflC.. Ai! Quality StiDull:ior. for l(aliSDtU SIP. 

Dncriplion of Project: A concrete bat<;hing plant with' a m,,'mum enisn rate -::r 125 cubic 
yanK per houl. This concrete batChing plant products concrea fo. Ute in Commercial Ind 
,esjdentOa' construction prQiecu In the Kaljs~ell area, 

Benefits and PUlpose of Ploposal: On.My I, 1987 the En'I"01mena: P,oleclio1 All110V (EPA) 
promulgated new HetiOl'lal Amb,ent .eJ. QualifY Slanelard. ("':'.\OSI le, partiCulete mItIe' Vlil~, 

en ....'dvnamic diameter 01 10 microM 01 len (PM·IOI. Due 10 ••eH~aneu of the nll'0",,1 
Sl.nd.,& for PM· 10, the cit', ,~K.,i.poJlln!1tl'le Ma'by Evergreen eruhave been designltad 
by EPA i$ nonauainment for PM,1C. As a ruult 01 this tlO$i~nal;QI\, f?A teQu~e:d tho 
Oe:paftrnent 0' Health Ind E,wi,ol\meOlll S.,'ences ane the F!<thno C;;y·Coullty Hail:h 
Oegartrnenl 10 submit the Kalispell PM·l0 Stile Implementilti,r, PIM (SIP) to ErA in 
Novembt,. '991, The stipulation ioentllies 1he t'mi$sion $Ot.,:fC!s. tr.c makes t.n~orc,e;;Z1i! 

emi,:sion limitations and the operation Ql comrol eqlJj~:T..e::11 E....; :.~;.N.t,:~,Jes' ",hich 'w~·e~ 

considt'ted with similar limiuulons on "tnt' K~tispe:1! area soute!s \.'"iH ~:hieve t1",e 1='1,,\·10 
NAAOS. 

Description .nd en.lysis Of reasonable S{1.ern8tivts whel'lfvet altt-rr:.!~l·/U lire-- u!a$onl~ly 
J,v,iJable and prudent to consider: No ftA!.onable altemltlV8$ aft. I.\fEiJtbl.l. -
A listing and ippropria18 evaluation of mitigatjon. s.tipulatiOI"\$ ol1\d other controls 8I't'orct.ble by
 
the agtnc.y or another government agenc.y: A list of enforCttfble c::tndltions fond an lililysl:t of
 
conditions are conr,atned in a signed Sl:pu.la.tlOn.,
 

Recommen~ation: An E1S is nOt r.qu'·e~, 

If an EIS Is needed. and II appropris<e. e>Plal" the reasons lor prepari"l! the EA 

tf In EIS is not 'equi,e:tl. e.piain why the EA is al'\ .ppropriate le••1 c: analysiS: TM .""ssions 
Irom this plant win not change. This letion maba lhe o,,"lfol equipment ~d conl'OI' 
tet:hniques It the plant enlarGeable a,d "sure. th.lt the e:miuions Irom thi' hcmty vlhen 
considered with similar emission hrntu.tions at other sources wilt anI-in the PM·,O NAAOS. 

Other group.s or agencles contacted 0" which me" have over12pcinQ jUd$di~1iDn: NOM 

Individual. or groups con;,ib~ling to ,,,is EA: Oepartment or Hollth and Environm.ntal 
Sciences. Air QualilY Buruu 

EA pr.pared by, Mich.el Glavin 

Date; July 22. 1993 

s 
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STATE OF MONTANA subjec	 unty 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Quality Control 

MPL NTAT Pro am 

Poten~:5r Impact on Physical Environment 

hII.jOf Mod.r... ~'i"DI \ NGIU IUnknown c,.,....M\1S 
An.chad 

1 T'''lItrtll and AQUltlt:: Uti INS ";~iU.lS X I 
2 WalIP QuPty. QlIlnutV and CI&~:=UUO" X 

3 

• 
• 
6 

CilClilillilY Ina Sail QU1i1Y. SI,bility .rAt 
Moi.ty" 

V'II.11tl'ol"l CoY,r, Quantity and C',nittY 

~ ..tN'Ciel 

/\if Qu8lltY X 

X 

X 

X I 
I 
I 

.1 
7 Uni~1I End,nalr.d. F'lvil, 1111 Ll:':"~:e~ 

fn't'i'"fVI'IIIr'l''' "UOUICI 

X 

• 
, 

D.m.nd. 0,.. fn'l'i'ONft.n~.1 1\11 :.",:~=, of 
WIt.f, ;"ir ,flId tne'liIY 

H"tone••Ad Ateha.ohlltjllC.III'tt 

X 

I 
I 

X 

I 

10 CUmul.tf.... end S.Jond'ry lm~'::J 'I X 

Potemicl ImpaCt on Human Environment _. 
Unkno,,"" I	 C.rrvn.ntt 

AnlCtIed' 

Socilll 5t1\lcturll .nd Mo,•• 

LocI! and S,." T.... 8aa••nd Tn X
 
ft....."'..
 

x 

Acell' &0 ,"lI Oulllit'y of Ibtll,do... ,1 X
 
and W\ld.rnli. Aed..... t1..
 

X 

X' 

louny AdoDI.d [:"1-';'0".","1,1 70.:",.• IN! 
Gil'" 
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lume II 

STATE OF MONTANA s 
AirAIR QUALIT'{ CONTRO 

£XHIBIT 8 
£MISSIOr. LIMITATIONS AND CONomOIJS 

Mcelroy.nd Wiik.en. tnt. 
P.O. So:! 3S
"'''so.ll. rAT 59901 

,.".	 FlInt LCC1.!ion: Me: &.. W" two gflV!l ow-her:s ,,,'10t.1I: It SWY'. NW';~. 
Se<:tion 2. 'TownshiP 2e ~orth. fUnge 2.1 WUt, r~tM:t:;;' CQ\Jl'ltV, Monr·et";l. 1h! 

m.tUlng f~jff.S! 0' rl'e '~H,:y 11 P.O. So.!: 3:>, K.risptH. 1:1 5990\, 

L	 A pC'fl1b:e l,988 Batamat Impac1 CnJ~her (275 '\;;:",,1. Mode( Ma(4 -lt~
 
Se'i.t .:764·385 w:ith ,c~!:'!n.
 

2.	 A 1Xir.oI~!e 1986 KHO ~-m;,',,~( W>!dzg 1300 TP-:- :..10e:'!t'i e. S.ri.J·t~6~
 
012 "lith ~C,S'e:t-n,
 

-
1 .	 Ad ....i1o~blct ut'ti'lii'sions from the ctu.s"'.t plenU. ttl: :;m.ittd 10 1 5 ~11 

op«ity'. (AFIM 16.8. U2Jl 

2.	 Me -II. W ShlJIJ not ctauu. or liutl"lori&i tG bl .,isc::":t:gP.:t )mo l"'e 
Ilmv-~phtre ftom othet II!quipfMf\f IUC}1 U .feru.,' 0' tr..nste~ points t:'">.'1 

ViJiblc- .e-m~ions rh.ll e;--'Chtbrt CQlcity' Of \Or... r,:.?M 1'6.8.14,23.1 

J.	 Mo: 5; W \h"lt not CI~,e I),'"ulhc;i~t' to bl di$t;':"4tgtd totO the 
atr.'tOiphe~ 1tom Nut ttJad-s. l.C'(.us fOJ'#. "z(~1\i lou. Or ttl" -"..?,.. :!I 
p1,n.I propertV al'\y vt.s.ibl_ "tugi'dvt emissions; \I"-It tstlibit opaeh.yl 0" St,i. 

(lr 9,uter, (RACT) 

4.	 Me &. W 4tlllii tfCa{.n Uf'p-,,"'.ed pcl'flol\.S of lht r,Jul .roads,' aCCU$ 101Cb. 
pJoong '\o\il. o-r nUl gene.rJt. plant' It.a Y1lt:l'\ wU4Ir/lf'ld or ~hemle~ dul": 
SViJOf4"ti.3I.I''I1 U "~C:USAt"( 1'0 mllnllin c.o,mpful";(1 with the S~ OPJ-':irf 

Iml1&lloo. IRACn 

5.	 WHf' 1.priY bets a,f f • .tJIJltcd U r'I.ct::S:l-ry. i! :;J9;~I'lle ,min:"!',1- t.te 

9"".' 1h>n 10% opa<;1V. IAIIM 16,5.142.::, 

4 opacity shall be 'del~'rni"ed &ccordil1g to .40 CF~. Plr. 60. ,t.:;~~i. A, Method 9 \/iSUli 
O.f.efmination cf Opacitv 'Of Em;~sion1 hQI'T\ Sta~narv ~UfCU:' 
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a head County 
Air Quality Control 

6.	 The portable I e88 elfomac Impac\ C,u.he" Model Marl< 11, Se'i21 1764­

385 is limitea to the following: .
 

a.	 Production rOl~ of 225 tonsihour. 

b.	 Daily hours 01 operation of 24 hour5/d.y. 

c.	 Annual hours of opelation" of 4050 hours/year. 

7.	 The partible 1986 Ki-;D Humbolt Wedag. ModelB. Serial '452·012 is
 
limited to lhe following:
 

E.	 ProlJucrion nie of 300 tons/hour. 

b.	 Daily h!".~i.:i u: ;iperatiol\ of 2~ hours/day. 

c.	 Annual hour!. of operaTion of 4050 hour"yt2L 

B.	 Total particula1e emissions from thi.s crusher in conjunction with lOti I
 
particulate emiuicns Irom any additional equipment Bt any indi....iduiCl :site
 
5hall be I... th.n 250 Ions/year.
 

e.	 Me &. W shall operitt and mainnin all emission control equipment and
 
utilize all tp.r:.hniques specified in this stipulation to provide the maximum
 
air pollution control for which they were de.signed. :.
 

B. . Reporting Requirements 

1.	 It this crushing plznt is moved to another locnicn, a Notice of Intent to
 
Transfer Location of Air Quality Stipulation must be published in a
 
newspaper of general tiroulltion in th; area tq whic~ th_ transfer is to be
 
mad_. This notice must b_ published at least 15 daY5 prior to the mov"e.
 
Proof of publIcation and a change of \ocation form muSt be aubmiued to
 
the Montana Oeplnment 01 Health and Environmental Sci_noes,' Air
 
Quality Bure8u (AOe). prior to the '!lO.VII., ~eS8 fojms are _vailable from
 
thl AOe. .
 

2.	 Mc & W .hall maintain on-site record••howing daily hours of operalion
 
and dlily production riles lor the lUI 12 month•. The5. record. shall bl
 
available for in5pec'ion by the dep.rtmen~ Ind must be .ubmined to the
 

o dep8nment upon re.quest. 

3.	 Mc Po. W .hall retein daily production numbers fOl a minimum of five (51
 
years,
 

4.	 Me & VI Sheil ,::: .. :!; ~;"'. a~ra.!2.1 re.~ort. i~e~tifyi~g zny cays \Ii which the
 
hours of operation, or the process rates In Section II.A. are e;tcnd_d.
 
The report shall b••ubmilled by Morch I of each y"T.
 

2 
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ect: Flathead county 

Air Quality Control 

5.	 Anm..:aJ Pf~duet.on ."Iorm;tiol"\ I~:· r:-! submitted to the ACe bv MiifCh 1 
ef Ihe following c3lfnCar year. Tt.l!: f,torm3tiofl 'haH include: 

~l	 Ton.\ af ~fave' ctushe:d in u:'n crusher. 

dl Ga·!:ol\s of diesel use.d in l!EC,~ ?ene'ltor• 

e} FUQitive d~t j.nformaticn c:n.S.'S,tflg of a 1is1~ng of lil plent 
vehicles including the fDI\ovA"'9 fe-t each \o'f'hiCie t~tPI'; 

il Number ot ve.nk,tts.: 
"' 
iii} 

i... ) 
"I 
..-n 
""ti! 
"iii} 
11Il1 
~\ 

V~hicle ty~; 
V.hic.:lt- weighL Jo'Cf~; 

V't~~el-e weight, unlou:t:l: 
Number of t.ii,.$: on \,tlo.;.~ie: 

Ayer.ge trip lll!:l19t~; 

Number of trips p~~ "'1: 
Average vehlcl, &: t!~; 

AtU of l.ctt....ity; Ir,G 
Vehtete 'uil ~I-gi l'il1-oTlne Of diueH a,nnuil tOtlt. -
Hb"" 01 opet~tion 01 w~te' Ituc~S 

.l. APllllCsllon schell"" 10' d'wnietJ dUll '1Joo,~sant if 
appt'c..tble. 

c. The AOB mav modify the CDnd~rionl 01 thit- JtiP\JJ.rion buid on local condilions 
ot any lutur, .Iti. These: lactors may inc;lr,;a. bY1 are "",01. ~m.;led to locai terrain~ 
met.orologleal eond'tIon.s. 1lN>limltY to .uit01>d~. pte.H:ud Imbient Imps"" 
which ",ould (a.,_ 01 eo'''''bull to uiol..iQ"S of • NA.\OS ot PSQ '"",em.lIt. 
Ite. 

0, The dccat"t.tneJ'l.1 mAy requife additIonal t:':":ist~Gns testinG On SOIJt'cu of 
emissions Ptr Al'.M '6.8.70~. Testing l'it:u'am.nu. 

E. Me &­ ....: iT'"ist maintain a c;;y of the I;" ~u.ali[y Jtipul'l,on fif the KaSspetl nady 
mix 11ft Ind mate t"ar (:0PV availab1e fot i,apact,on by dtDlrtmtn: DII.SOn:!'lll 

upcn reqveu. 

F. Me ,. W ;h-au comply' with. z{i ()lru~r Jpg.lic,a;ble stat(~ fedeJal, al"ld \:oC&1 faws .nd 

regutitiCf\s. 

J 
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Cha ter 15 
STATE OF MON	 u Ject: Flathead County 
AIR ROL	 Air Quality Control 

PLAN	 ro 

Section'lll: Gene!!.1 ConditIon$. 

A.	 Inspection. The recipient shall allow the department's representativos access to
 
the $ource at all reuonable times for the purpose of making inspections,
 
surveys. collecting samplU, obtaining data. auditing any':monitoring equipment
 
ICEMS, CERMS) or observing any monitoring or. luting, and otherwise
 
conduCling all necessary functions r~lated to thiS l:,'lpulation. 

S.	 . Compliance with Stalutes and Regulalions • Spec,':: listing of requirements,
 
limitztions, and conditions contained herein 'does not relieye the applicant from
 
compliance with all applicable SlatUles .and administrative regulations including
 
imandments thereto. nor waive 'the ri9ht of the depzrtment to requi,e .
 
cc.mplli!nce with au t!pplicable statutes and iclrnjn~,ative regulations. including
 
amendments theret.:
 

C.	 Enforcement· Violations of limitations. condjtion~ ~J)d reQuirementS tontained
 
hl!::"~!n may c~nstitute grounds for p.enalties.
 

, ..~ 

Rnal SUpl.ll.'Ii~u,: S/11,1'134 
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AIR QUALITY CON 

r Quality Control 

An.aly'i~ of Condiri-oru
 
MeE~oy en~ \'lilken. Ine.
 

I.	 InlroducJlon 

A Pon~b!o 19B5 e.,omac 'mpaet C,usller. Model Marl< II. S~,i.1 ~7£4·3BS ar,d a
 
19861<HO Humboll WedIg. Mo~ol B. Sorial'462.012.
 

B.	 Proce~s Ducriptlon 

lhispl.nt crushes. gra....et for U!8 in ~n$trucdon: replif. If'ld m.,r;a·"'JC"ct of 
..adl In<! hjgh"'~I. 'Tho ma.Jmum process ,It. ollne 1985 a...mae Impaet 
Crus'htr b 22S tons!t,our. The ma.1m,;:- process "tf' of :he Ji-~~ Xiiv 
Humboft We:dag ;1 300 tons/hovr. 

Me & \V 0p-e'r81~S twO 12:1 p~avel pits In the. K,,1i:3pe:1t ncn~tu.ln.meJ";~ toru. ll-,f<', 
movt their ,wo grave; clusht,s belwten Ihue pifS fl"l ofdu 10 cn:s~ g(f'R~ lor 
\.1st Tn c:onS-trucJion. rcpalr, and "'ainten.nt. of road$ end higl'l .... c'ls. Tht ~O!S 
toncrttl batch pl,nt is Cll!tm.nC!'1tJ", 10(.lrld 111 the Me & W Mf;;1\ r,t :2.. In 
1991 Me & W mo.ed Ih.;, ",,,;"g 19S& KHD Hurnbo\t \'J.d.~ I~~Q T?H\:.
t"" Ft~!tlt8d Atl.lt, 9rkJOi! ~'it " 4nd It th:tt ,1n't~ "dd*cS !r.f l~ea fBfcm:tr
 

Imp.ct Cru~her ~22S TPHL Me & W's h~o gr.....eJ pit tcc.tl0l"l1. 'f'/lthln l.ht
 

ltalj5p~11 nOl'anlin'l\tlit .arta are::
 

flll,hud Rive, Bridge Pi! 11. tNi'll'. $a" 2. T2SN. 1121\'1, Flnr.ud COUnlY) 
Me & W Main 1"1 12. INWY.. See B, TUN, R21W. Flnhnd Counwl -
II ,nis c,u""ing I'lenl i. moved Co onolh.. loel"io". Inelvl::'''2 Me & W Ma'" Fil
 
12• • No'ie. ollneen, '" Trln,'" Loe..."" 01 AI' Ouali'r St.jpul.:lon mllSl t.
 
published in • newspaprf 01 g«!"ulll"ll tirculatl(J'n in the ifn to wt',ic;h ttli tflr-stet
 
i. to be ",ad. '.. ",,,ul,ea in SeetiOfI lI.e.l. Ally luel'> ,"",Ie, ,·,i'l te $Ubit"! 10
 
depan",ent revie", as do.trill.d in Settion fl.!!.
 

II.	 Al'pll<:lbll Flules and fIo9"1'1'onl 

A.	 ARM 1&.e. Su!>thap'lf e. """bie"t Ai, QUalitY. inclu<:in!p but not 6mitedto:
 
.t.RM , 6.8.e21 Ambien, A~ OuaJirv S,and.,d '0' PM·10. no. secllon II'''.
 
'ha1 no p...on may eou.' or COntrillute '0 coneentrlllOn$ Of FM·\ 0 in 'I"
 
.mbitnt .lr which exteed' the set nandards. ISl!e Saoct;on Vl
 

B.	 ARM 16.8. SUbc~"PI.' 9: Preven;lon 01 S'gnlfJcanl Orte~er.:ion • Thi. lae";ty It 
not II PSO I-OllfCt: ,ince thl., fadfity is not _ listed souru Ind th.e potenti.ll to­

elTlll il below 250 ton, per yea, 0' any pollu,ant.
 

c.	 16.8 Svbcto\apttr l4. Eml.llion Standar~s. ;~udjt'l9 tvt .no-: ::.~;te:j to: 

1.	 ARM 16.8. I 401 Pan;culate Maller. Airborne. Till' "~~Ion (oquire,
 
r:tI&Onlblt: prf-eauttons 10r fugillve emissions sources lind ~.sDnab!1I
 

A.,""ble Cont",1 Tecllnology tRACTl 10' ..iSt;"g fu~'!iv. sou.... leelt.~
 

if1 I OO"'lualnmern afU. The deQanmeot. in -e:on.svlt,:;on wid"l EPA. hu
 

-




II 

OF MO athead County 
Air Quality Control 

del ermined that thll uS! of chem,,,', .tabiliz.lion or p••ing on major h.~. 
roads will utlsfy thllse requiremenu. ­

2.	 ARM 16.8.1403 Particulate Maner. Indu.trial Process. Tn,s section 
states that no per-son shall cause. It~w, ()( permit to be discharger; into 
tne outdoor .tmosphe,e from Ir y opi/ation. process. 0' ICtivity. 
pl"icula,. mattar in excess of Ine emount determined by using the 
following equation: 

Allowable Emissions. 55 (225 tons/h,)" . 40·. 59.79 Ibs/h,. 
Allowable Em;,..;ons • 55 (300 lonslhrt" . 40 • 63.00 Ibs/hr. 

The estimated total pa"iculate mlue' emissions ,or the two grlvel 
crushers are 31.50 Ib.1hr .nd 42.00 Ibsl"'. respe~:hely. tllerefo,e ,he 
JOVfces'are in complienc!. 

3.	 ARM 16.e. 1404 Visible A,r Conramir.anu. This seclion requires an 
opacity limlll\ioo at 20~o from aU Slleu constructed or allertd sInce 
No"ember 23. 1968. This ,ulels superseded by ARM 16.8.1423 
(NSPSI. 

c.	 ARM 16.8.1423 Stanc.,dl "f Periolmantt for New Slitionary Sourc.. 
(NSPS). The e,u\Des J,lents were constructed in 198~ and 1988. 
respeCtively. so NSPS (40 CFR Part 60. genera, p,ovislons. and Subpart 
000 Non·Metallic Minffll P,ocessing Plantsl Ipplies to both c,ushers. 
NSPS rllqu;remenu are 15% opacity limitation tor the crushe' antl'O~. 

opacity tor ,II othtH I:quipm-ent such as saefns or tflnsfef points. 

8AcriRACT Oe,erminatlon 

Under section '89{a)(1 HCI of the emended C un Air Act of 1,990. mOderate are' Stote 
Implementation Pla(\s (SIP's) mun contain "r..son,bly a.aillble co/mol mellu,es' 
(RACM) fo' the control 01 PM-10 emissions. HACM for ,,"'onlry aOU'C_' is til_ 
application of ,easonebly evailable control tectlno\ooY IRACn. Since the Ka6sP}1I IIlta 
h.. b~n dUignaUld IS a no""uMme,,, lor I'M-10 by EPA. RACT must be epp1ied to 
lhose stationary sou'cn which c.u~e or contribute to the nonlttainmenl Itea. 

A.	 ~rushe, end Mlteria' T,.n.fef Em{selonl 

A BACT Inalysis was conducud at tht tima of thl originll pemlit epplication 
12716·00. and a dete'mination hid b"n made (0' cor",olllng TSP and PM·' 0 
emissions. The depanm_nt hOI determined that BACT fo' this lou,ca is the 
l~plicatiCin of wa:,( spusys'l$ 'necenltY to maintain compliance with the lS!. 
opacity llmiation for the crus:'er Ind 10~ opacity fo' all othe' eQulpmenl Iucn 
IS screens or "Inster poims. 

The BACT dete'mination made for Ihis $QUlce Is considered to met tn. RAC' 
,equirements since BACT is mOfa etrlnglnt than RACT. 
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AACT 101 fugil'vt toad CUSI .""SSiOM tOt 10ur= at lhi. type hu tn'.
 
determ1ned: by the dtp,anment to be \he U$' of yw.~.r or enp.mtL:t=.( labirl1l~iv~ so
 
as to m~intl;n compliance with a "5% opacity limitatfon.
 

, .. 'onable ~ta~.\ t~l.'1·~·\ 

",it' $ttUl"l\l"4 ptll",~ 

'wlTur 

l5Vte.:t 
\t!Ol \'C:: 

•••• A • •• U ••••••••••• .<.· .~ , ,•• 
U.79 l' ,!9UU ,.t~"t l~llt (",,"ar 

;'lIT'<lr~ ft'cJll'I.t )\...t vall'C' •.It 0." ".07 C.], C.~ :." 
n ..L'i 27.1<""r..,t fer.."	 tl.~ 

~·na i':t' 1I'ltJ'l"bot t \i.d&t tttd·,ft ').'9 
D.t,~ COP

:.,,,,.:11\ ... ~.,..,.~ .. t.f' C." C.29 ".D"1 •.n 
,e,.~':l 3~,.u 

U')-:lICO\l$M',"'" '.I.<l 1,(0.
~,:ad.t hll\ih~ 

t~. ~i: H.I'tHt '&"'\/'Ili: 1'a.:l," ,!j.t) I,ll 
''''\\ htdi'" (1.6:;' D,11
,..",1 lit.cU. • ,. " ' •••• T_ ••• 

:.!':' 

• l.tr.: (1'\ c,.ra.tiI'l.J ~l)~D l'Ieut"'ft'" 

Ih:lIr f."hlior.:n '.un CA,lL .....bh' •• 

u. ,!'t·tO ........."	 ~ .. '.""' .
 -
rt~.ti) Ill.CO'Ul h1'1ll"""t 1.~(\ C~thtt ].41 Ml l.I.14 1.U \f,'2 ~.,' 

(~t" (1tt't:t -.:., VTA.ll·" 
uZ.GO m.110 ......c- icn~
 

1fM m ..,..,,It v....,.., (l'Vthr '!.:If
)1;"••00 110.00 
1."~ l.U '4.u 1.H '~.'1

t4;te:t,f I hf' CII\tr.lol'
 
KIQ _•.,"baH "cr.....
 p,.OO U1.OQ
 

1U.1Q U.l1
 
If.. tctht'I'Mlh:'" 

1',l.tO ]It.DO 
'lIe '''I''A'fII~ JUt\11' \16:.CQ 1S.'1 
...... l ... int	 ,.,\ ....
u\,II hi¢' (0.1 ly) ........................ "	 H ••••
 

1.'" ~t,U '."1 

Uti IIfIlllK ,.-(( ('rvdJC:I"

.!'«'..... a.t.t	 215 ,__I'" "M.xi_ '1"'ft.If1' ...U~ 
JII....,.1 _, ~j".H~~ 4,O$C "rJ~ 2\ t\r.fd.'I" 

l!lliuh!t huan 4.31 tbaltOl'l ·t... ·4t/ 1..':'.2-11 
Contol IHh'~l 1010 ~Vlt.t' Ipr_., l.-r_ Q' tl.t",,.aUy W'.t Rat.)'; •• l 
C.l~h(i_~	 ILl« fM/tlJ!" - In t....J'r .. &3.00 UJ-Johl" 

6l.tlO Ualtl.r • r.~tl tlrl,,· 0.000) tonl/ib. 111.~i tc,....t:/'l' .. 
U1..S4 laMlyt .. (t,DO • 0.50')'· .0.7'9 tON'/~" 
'~.(II) l-b./lI.r • , .. 1Ir/t'ay· n.GO .. 0.50) • n6,OO lbt/ea· 

,,.·10 ',.,-ht!Mat 

hlSll~ '.c.r'flo"~ o..C'J U:rtfton '''Ii. \leblMft fa' IIt'Id ",.. to trtlft 'Uf:-:~ 
(~t:l"ot trtu.le:tJC'1~ 1-~ ("Ir.,. S~I:Y tilt, Of _aM-.I\., W.t iIl.t,"1t.l 
-e.lNtl~lfI'l$; 0..010 lbf;J~~" 2n ,_1M· 1\.1.' \bl/hr

, 1 .l~ 1,"1"" • usa "',...".,. • O.OOO~ Ul'ltllb • a, 7':! ':!".t_'~~ 
U.71 ', .... ,'(:1" - 0,00 - o.,o-J • '1.19 t ....t,.r 
1'.1' i_1M" .. liC. ~,.,clay. ~l ..CO .. a.'lI) • 'J5.CJ:l ltzli.('·1"· 

a 
september 19 

a 

-
e 15.2.4 (159) 
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I 

ht ...h:... 'KlDn 0-, t'1 '~/hf (11"'1. },1.21
c.lC"wh~;~~: 0,1'·) '"t.l/M'-· 'ow if'!""" O-.tOl» t.e!'ll/lb· D.19 lonl/yr 

O. \u \tlW\f • ;2:.. hrntay .. J.'1 ~bl./(11' 

flill'10 (clinleN: 

bi.-',-:"\ hc:tqr: CI.t41 lbt/"" <Jr,~"'2: '.1.11 
t.tc<,ktl~~(.I\lI,~ 0.'\41 thAt" 4>i1~ "'drr • D.~ IMa,It;· e.i'f to"ll1,,1' 

G,1.41 ,wn.". .. l' )lr/ela, • },4): lbflc,l'J' 

t.;nH~ Ju:tu: 2.0\ t':'.{u u~·41. ],L,-' • 
Ct~n;~t. iCl\l: l~Ol 't>t/~'!' • t,~ IIn'r' .. C.VA\ LON/lb. '.e1 'Ur·.",yr 

I.G\O' It4fV" l~ t,·."fC',. I t!.l~ tUft• ., 

i..., .. l".... hlttor: Q.".Q LI:'\/~r lU·U,l.J.U 
C... IC,-:l:':t,f; ,-\,t;0 t"-ftt· 'CSi3 hrty"." e.~ te.tu/\e.· 0,32 '~/j' 

c;·.1t¢ \':lJt.r " 24 Arid., • 1."- \b114~'Y 

"1"b" "-,-Ul:t":; O.U~ th/~r (,lJ'&'i'. 1.1.21 
C~tCllt''';l;."<J: 0.'''' lt1.ilW' .. ,asl) brlrf .. c.coal t'lIS/la • 0.1:5 ,,,,,,,1ft" 

0.4J:' {hi"" • H- ~r/4", .. \~"U \ta1t.ay 

(Ilt..,UI 1.cto-,.: O.Ullhf!-t' «"'·41.l.l.ll 
t.h:>tlUi.... ~ O.llJ It.A{· 4~O "'t/~,,· 0.*) tON/l~· 4,.17 ,c;ro:c.iVr 

0.111 U"'!V • 14 tor/U7'''' }." U_/day 

""".,,1, lol-tft iU ~ClI"..{f,1" (~~lIii.aut' p-~{:th hul 
tl""ln .i .cpt'".t~tI'\J '4tl~O hl'/'r''' It 11.,./., # 

t.~d'l<';" '''c~I)''. 0." ''ht~Ct' ("'·41. «.\i"'~11 •
Cmt~~~ (tf1(:lfnt:y: '»1 (vu.t 1;1., I'ft ......'vr.Ur vu q~«,,.h() 
C""C\.lI,ul.-w:	 0,\6 'b/t~' lU tONI" -)6.00 \bs/N'

U.OO Ip/lu' • 'OSO 'a,m ' 1.001» ,.../Ut. rl..f 1000/y" 
n.,o tCIIAtfr • (1.0CI .. 0.101 .36.'" t ...,yr ' 
36,00 \ba/llr· 14 hl'/Otl • (1.00 w ".5~) • 411,,(:0 \tJleM" 

(jI1""lllI"l'"un O.tZ lts/t~ (""411,1.19.\"1)

Col'~:::' ('fH-cIP'CY: )tI (\it:ur l;n" ....J .,. ht\,l,.,\,. Waf: Mt...I.~1
 
'.h'...h,h",\S~	 O.U~ UW/Ul'l'" US t."/I'I" _11.00 lbtl,., 

11.00 lta/"'t • 40lfl iv/v,. " e.OCOS t~J\tI • '1....61 tp,t)yr 
"~61 t.etllfJT~· (1.UO • oCl.SD) • Z1.,Sl, ...../'rt" 
'H.DO lbl,"'h1 II I' ~r/"" \',.0,0 .. ~.So) • 31'.0) l~cs.y 

1986 [NO Iturt,,( t lied... t"l.'Ifl,r 

h,"U1. lata;	 )11) t'Ot'tltlr (1'IIu:1.... Pt(,t..1- ...ul.oun .1 ..._,~ fCfl~ ~C 'AJ'ttr 1~ tI,.: ..., 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Subject: Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 
Program 

Cau'lPiltar , __rator 

.cu" Oi oper-a,hv': 4OSO: ....,.'yr 
15' (lIIh,IGoN: 

tl!lUh~-'\ "'~Of ~ l~i '~~~~~:~~ '01~":;~;; ;. ~:~~OS tc!",,/tb , ;.H rc,.."y~ 
C.. \C:Y\U CflS. a\n \U'"~ • 14 tlt/t't" 1.t'! H:c/o!l~ 

'.04'1G ("I1U101'\1:
 

l \ '""r"* 0 11,) lbl!ll:.r (AP·.LZ. '.J.I}

~:t::l~iU!l:ll<0.1'.') IDsJ""r ....g}G ~rl'f"· 0 ~.:O~ t~.·.sj\;" :.11 IC~I/'t! 

G. \,~ lbt~f' • 1&. b~"o.., .. l.b Bale• .,.
 

itlb tllll-iuito"l~~
 

tl.h'lt~!K~.r~ G~·~~,~::/:r"G,~A:;i~~ !·~:t~ t<M/lb • L~T Unify" -
Cll.c'VlJo\'Of':l. Z:Ola ttll/ll:I"· "-"rId.., .. ,~.4' fb/d_,.
 

vee t"" .... l.¢f'f,;
 

t.h,iOl\IKt..r~ 'C.\~G ~,,~r 4O:S~J.:;~~ ~.~:~\ 1;:M/U:. ;;.11 u,.uyr
 
t.h:,,;i.l11CM'W.~ ~:~::. \=,"~ .. 2.4 til"." .. ,,:e,;. lU{d!-IY
 

to (.thlCfl.....
 

EtrJ.. ~1lt'I,' nU'~ ,t,l,t;.~/~t'LaS~~;~~ ~.~:~~ tcntl\~ • ~.U ~fIf\S/",
 
t,.\cyht .,.~ O:.U«. tba/1'lr • '14 "'r/4..,. 'O.~t lb/$Y,
 

'f.~ (.luION'
 

t"'lfilhl"I'W'tat~ ,~;'f~e'~"iD,~a:;~~;!~~:~~! ~lJN/t~ • e.n UM/y"
 
C.\cv1U ON: 0: 1)~ lbl/1u' • It ht'/48y • 1. \t lb/OlV
 

I~ MU'!'bdlt Serun
 
(ltpl_ trocet.& 1.I1t)


'f~·.-U UHI; ].00 ~of'ISnl'
 
W"U'I". o • .,.,..tIO'\~ 4010 \",,,1' l' tler/da.,
 

5 
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I 

P~"D £lIiuicl'll: 

l'a\ui~n hClor: (j.n It;Jlton ("'·'2,1.'9.'.1)
 
C:n:rol Uflci~~;·.": ~:: (VatU SprlY .au ar ••tural\y.lltt t(ltlfll\)
 
c.lc.... l •• ION:	 D.li' l~s/wl • 300 tonal"''' K' 36.00 lb,/~r 

)t.tO l'el/h,. • '050 t6r/yr .. 0.0005 ......Jlb • n.~" ."",.." 
n.Ilj:O tCNIyr • n.DO • 0.50) • 16.U tON/yr 
H.!~ ·I;I/hr • 2J. tlt/eMY , (1.CO • 0.50) • 'J~.IlO IbJldly 

MI'lrtal fraNftr 

PrOClSS tau: 525 tllll'los/hr (!'l..i_ 'rouU ,,'t~)
 
Houri of llf:'truiOl'l: 4050 l'Ir/yr 2' .rJday •
 

l::r.icslon fac.':':l: c.c,~ LU/tDl"l (MUte, )·G5-Ql)·Q3)
 
C",tr.1 Uth:io:\C)': SOl (\I.ttr 5)0'0.1 hr. or .atllt.Uy Wit "Inri_I)
 
C.lcvi.,ion,: ~.~'J 1~$Hc;n· 52'5 tansihr • \S.ll tblAr
 

~! 2J It.llhr • '050 ~r/yr • (j.~S tDl'\l"b • 30.13 tons/yr 
}".t3 ttl'\l/yr • 0.00 .. 0.50) • ,~ ~2 "~"./yr 
1S.U lell'" • 24 hrtdAy • (l.CO .. 0.50) • 1t2.7'C ltll/d.y 

t.~hclon "ctor~ C.C'Of:' It"~CI"t (",SC:. 3'~5,025'O]) 
C;r,:rol Hllch:-.::,: ~~:; (W.ter Spray .ar, or hturally l:tt "aurlaU 
hla1ltcICll'\S: 0.te6 lbsfftn I 5Z5 ton!./hr. l.~ lbl/ftr 

1.!~ \I;a,hr I 4o~0 tlr/yr • 0.0005 tons/lb. '.10 tona/yr 
t.~J c~~/,r • (l.DO • 0.50) • 1.l0 Ctns/yr 
3.:!:$ l~s/hr • 2l hr/day I (Lto • 0.50)· 4O.3z Ibs/C.y 

,Ile foriling. stlC'lil:r 

procua latlt: 5:!5 tOl"s/hr (Ita.i_ 'reclt" lau) '. 
Hours or sperat h"~ '050 hr,/yr 2' hr/o., 

TSP (111,,11.1'\11 

L'ISlIlan heltor: 0.13 Ibll\o" (,uncc. ]'05-02"0')
 
Cc"Vol Effich:--.;:"/1 ~~:. (",.ur Spray .an or .llurllly 'II.t HaudaL)
 
CalCUllrlMl:	 0.13 UnltcPl· 5lS tMs/lllr ....25 1~/'11r 

ts.2' It;slht • '050 IIr/yr • 0.ClDC5 tCll"6l\b • \11.21 IDl\I/rr 
115.Z' lUI6/yr" (1.00 • CI.51)) • 69.'0 tcftsl'ft' : , 
~~.t.5 tt:s/hr • 2' hr/$y ,. (1.00' 0.'0) Ii 119.00 Un/cay 

,""0 1.ln~DI"Ia; 

lAlulcn hCIC>t"1 0.0' lbsltan (.i'SSee, ·',05'02'-05> . • . 
CQnlrol itfl~lc."'IC'Y; 'OJ. ("'.Ut Spr.y ltrs or .acuraUy W.I Hatorh\1 
Cltcuhtlons: O.C~O lbs/t'-t\ .. 5025 tlil'N/hr - 31.50 lbs/hr 

11.50 ltll/hr· 'Cl50 tlr/yr· 0.0005 UN/lb. 63.79 to"'-/yr 
tJ.n tlN/yr • (1.0a • 1i.50} • 3'.19 ton&/yr 
31.5~ lbsl1\r • 24 "r/dar • (1.00 • 0.50) • J7&.00 IbI;/C'a, 

luLk looeding 

PrOCtli lau: Sl5 tt-r.. /:-.r ('1••1...... Process lite)
 
/II1l&lJ'S of ~~J'atic.n: 4050 'tIr/~ h. hr/rJay
 

ISP £l.IUICN; 

E=i"iOl1 ht:tr: 0.02 tblltlll"l ,MUce. ]'~'0l5"06) 
C:::'olrol lftfc!.-.c.y: ~Ol (.ater Sprsy larl Of" ••\uraU, "'_I 1i'.lurhl) 
,.Icvlsthtna: c.al 1l:t:/t'O" • 525 cON/II,. • to.50 lu/II,. 

1o.!0 lba/llr • '050 'tIr/yr • 0.0005 t~lb " Il.UlS 1c.tta1'lJ' 
21.26 10"",/yr • (l.00 • O.SO) " 10.63 tON/yr 
10.~D Lba/hr· 2' hr/day· (1.0CI • CI.~OJ • IZ'.0a lbl./C:ay 
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1<'l\'"~I"" fUUr~ 'l.CCl'tbt./lol"I (.UUe:c:. 1-oS"0n"C61
 
Ctfttto\ Urfeilttlcl't sox (VIIur S;H·.y ..'. or '.tlolr-.lly 'I.t llI"nrl't)
 
C...lUlhl(GI'\I~ 0.002 ":$/f;0t\ " Slj 1~/h.,. 'It t .2~ U::s/tu"
 

\.26 lb1o/"r • 4OS0 httyr • O,OOOS toN-lib. 2." Uf\.j/yr" 
i.n !Of'I'y" (1.00 .. O.SO) • 1.lI toM/yrtI 

\.Z4 Ibsll"· • 24 tl,I'1J1,rf • (1.00 .. O.SCl) • 15.12 (bl/CIly 

CptNtl,... IIlC\,Iru 4050 JlDUt's/'!'" 
\l4"'1C:\4 'lilu Tr.vtt-f'd: .'2 'mytH CI"ftl 01\ "u.(~ 'r~rl'o" 1.ul 
t~""IJ"Q\ 11f1~,iI1'ICY 1,5-'31 fer w"hri~. • 

is) ["lliuiOl'\ hutr h tHU:r.iMd aty II'\t (cllo"l .... .qv.t~c:\~ 

(I S .9- .. "<,,12 )-(S/l.,))·'\I/)}"'O. t'9(I1"~ , ...~ ,~t"R 

'I.1'l"'U:l
 
t· u,J hUH-10ft hcUt {I'l lbsfYdtlcl. JI!.\l. 7r...l" (Wn
 
It- hr\h{_ .lrlnt f.·l)f\tUl"',t '{)r lIP
 "Q 
,. tl1t (OfIUM It\ p'.rc.... r t.,: 
1_ A'H:t'II;. Spt'1'd cf vl!'Jrlicln In ~ 10.0 rv, 
"". AYtt"c w.,lil'll ~J ...«~dtltl I... t~1 U.S- lOt'll 
V'I J,.,t~._,. ~bf' of w~e,~, ~ ... "'ehc:lu 6 loiI..ds 

, .. 't"UiJlluton UliO b.I.i.-d ~ t/'lt hHovll'\t1t
 
U·O D1T1 _i~h roo,", U'lin .GP· ., p-r",cloiUtIVl.
 
" .. H4' ~"Y1 • lSO 4JyIJ/US D.Y' • O~HJa
 

,fcrl.~. (nt '4Ml/frH4,Ol Lh/Wl'HO.',
 
UH.J,.. '3~'" Lbt./fl"
 

.~ CL6S' reml/'!"
 

~10 hiuic.n. '.lc:~or h dtur.inf'O 't)' It", 1o\lowif'll ~1,iilion: -
f· S....VU/1l1·(SfJD1· (VI)) "0.7·(wlL )··0."-'" 

~.r., 

(. hUG b'uicn he-tor ;" l.b:I/V,,,,i.c(t Mitt It''..... It'd (~n
 
lI.Y ,.rrlc:h· 1II:'li""l COIUU."t hI' ,"'C 0.16
 
•• Sih (MhrJ' '" p.I'Unt 1.71 ;
 
s:. Jo'w'u.,. 'put::!. of .... .,.,1('1 •• 1ft mph '.0.
 
". A...,.r.,.....",1 01 ...'" liet d 11'\ 10:-.. 2'C.I tOl";!l
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....."'i,'"
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~tMclt "u.. lrn·dt'd: ''1 ~t/'!'",. ('..nd.,.. Ma.'ftA 'rodvctl.., hul
 
e-:l1l:l'ol l~H~itN:')' II 5Cl: hI' lI.. c,..dlf\tl.
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flO	 I.~."(llll'·(./.scl"t1ilJ}·":.T·:,,/4)·"a~s"", 

""".,..~ 
,_ tV t1'tiuh:n f.t:.:." )r. l:.1i/Yt'b1c:I. Milt lu'I',l"-':; (\-'krj 
". hul-c.h ,iIi", 1:::10':&--,<; '~r .., 1.0 
,. Jt~t C:.Qft1:~''lcC il'l. r"~n~~ 1.7:; 
h h.I'IC.S:.t-td d ....t!'lh-l •• '/\. \~.O ~ 
w- ,,"'ur'lt .at..·u: G~ no,I:.I'S 1.iIl lont. II.) ,~ .,. ..v.,.... ~... c~ ~..."i,1 c;n "'Wf\icl".. , ~.\• 

... "";l.H~ N r:t.c'~iu:f::.... LOClOO 

to\"~.: U;l ~'1t"H-6,~l,. ll't.",:nf(j.Sl"0-"". iU' lo.Unr IlolI' t.t!: ':"l:1"... lTr Of t.tt \t.I'.'1 

Jf'\\O hinton fan'" h Clu.f.i,..,rl"t.,. ::•• fg.tlwll'!9 ~. l~~: 

[II 1..'-Il-Cs/'l}.(1l3:Dr' (li/)l"-:. ~·:)l/4)"V, ~ ..1t 
""Uti _ 

til ,':'{10 l ..IUi" ".~~~,. i:'" ';.t~fV.hich "HI 'tanh-a <~~) 

t- hl't1e:llll' ,;11 1 "'15 t:~r.&:"".: fCf" ,,,tQ 0.)6 
... IUt t9nnl\t tP'l J.:t!;.,,:~ ,.1 t 
14 I."IIl'''_'_ ic~t1i ~,O ~...Jrt-td cd ll'\ IlPh 
"' ,. ~IJht .1 ,"tl(:t1o i. 'tV'...l lwo•• rc""" 
"'. 1.10' 1• .......0." d .t',·.1i c.n ~ic:t.1i , ""nf1i 

,.h· .....~. rw ~K;;.ia~i:." 1.*' 

U'i'l.lr •• (692 YMl/1,,,1.(O Lbr~f)(O.',
 

U'~'Ol. )4t. "K/Yt' tr O.ll' f~lf, 0.'" 11I'I/uy
 

On July 1. 1987 Ihe Err_'ronm.~:,1 Ptoteelion Age1]CY (£PA) prOltllJlgalOd new NalioNlI 
Ambiem Air Qvaliti' St;~i:"d-! (I;,:. aoQSl1or ptnieul-Ite miner with In aerodynamic 
dilmetet of lO mlc:ron$or"u tF:.1·10). Due to .",uld,ro;u 01 the nationII Itlndlrcs­
lot PM·IO. Ihe cilV of Kltlispd Ifid I"" ""VDV £vllt'gtun .,e. have bun (luign'letI t>y 
EPA as non'llli"",eni IOf PM·1Q. A. a tU,,11 01 lhi> desigrwtilln. EPA fOq"',." tho 
Oepatttllent 01 K.alth and Enwonmenul Scienc.s .nd the flllho.d Cit V·COUnty HUlih 
Oepert",enl tC submit the K.bP4] PM·10 State lmplemenll~ion Plan ISiPI to EPA h 
November. 1991. The SIP consil:ed 01 In oml"ioo control plan lrllt conuOlled '''Gi!ive 
cil".., emillionl from fOi:d'. pt:rJr.9 lots, l;Cf\lUlJCllon, and dttT\C).l'on, Itne. uchnicil 
Slu61es delermined thue louteu 10 be the major contriilulors 01 PM·1 0 emis~ions. 

RICIPlor modeling I. ",ode' which id""lifies eonlrlbufOf3 based o~ lClu31 .re••nd 
induitriat .millions ano .mbiem dlt.J was ori;l:nally used \0 d.etnonstfate a\.tainmcot of 
the I.doral PM·10 suoouds in ~'•• SIP. The EPA is now tequiring Ihe de~ttmtnt \0 
U$l 3 Qispersion mOGel (. l'l'IOe:.l which inco~otetes .llow.ble emission r.t.s Irom 
racifitiesJ to ass\J'I'1 thl\ atltin-l"r.!1{ can still b. demon$UaUtd if indf\,-idual SOurces are 
operlting I,. their maximum .::cw;.ole emiJ.Sicrt fltes. 

Alter,n 3nolYII•• Ihe ,"p,ttmenllletermlned that .minlon ~mitotlolU .ppr-coble 10 lhe 
Me " W f.cility "'eff In .om. _ .. no",..illenl (no perm;' IIqlJirCdl or leVI,., tim,. 
higher Ihan 'CIU'1 emi' sions IA?J-A 15.6.14031. Disp....ion mOlleUinll conovalo "'f~ 
emlasions from the Mc , W l'dillY at its POlential to .mit (.minions a.socla:ed ..oh 
maxitT1lJm design cap.city ot •• fimiled by ARM 16.8.14031 indiested that the facil''Y 

e 

ated" 
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contrib•.lletj signiHcanlly to the PM· 10 ~onc(lmf(njons in the /(allspe:H nonaniiinmt~t 

art'. 

In "'~, 10 cemonJl'lle compl.."" Ithtough disper'ion moceling) wl'h Iha 1'.\1., 0
 
NA...QS in Iha Kalispell nonanoln"""1 area. i' is n_cessery.lo recuce or eslabli,h n,w
 
emluwn IimitltlOna; fot the Me & W '"cHity. Tha new emiuion lim!f'tio~s in this
 
documc1\t. in tonjuncdcfl with slmihJr limitations on em., K"rl!p'l).n areil facili:~e$.
 

demonstrates Ihroug/l dispersion modeling lh.l compliance W;t~ Ihe NAAQS for PM·IO
 
will be anainecL lhuG redUCtions In allowable, amluions wKI be enforced lh'ough a
 
signed s~l>Ulalion.
 

With the J,nopet uti.:il8tion et 'J:isting control equipment and reasonable control
 
techniq",," (wlte"n; or application of dusl suppressan" lor haul road dUSI and
 
:esuietiot'J,s On annUli operating hours the de.partfnen't has de~trmtned th~t the Me &. VI
 
f.c~:;ty should bt able. to operate at ma.x;mL,im d8$ign ratu and femain in compUanc!
 
With lhe f,tlpultlted .min.ion limi-llllo-oS..
 

Tht arn I. bo"nded by r,,,•• f,om UTM Coo,d,nate 100000mE. 5347000mN..." ,0
 
70~OOO",(, S3460oomN. SO"," ,. 1040oomE. 5341000mN, wesl 10 703OO0m£.
 
53~ 1000mN, ,oulh 10 703000",£, 534000o",N. wett 10 702oo0m5. 53eOOOOmK
 
lo"'h '0 7020oo"'E. 5339000mN. easl to 7030oom£. 533~ON. south to
 
103OOOmE. 533S000mN. USt 10 70400o",E. 5338000mN. ,0Uln 10 104000mE.
 
5336000mN, weSt to 702000mE, 5335000mN. "'eM to 1020001'116. 5336000mN,
 
south \0 702000",,6, 5335000mN. WUllO 1ooooorn6. 5335000mN. north 10
 
100000mf. 5340000mN. west \0 695OOOm5. 534oooOrnN. north 10 695OOOn.5.
 
5345OOCmN, ..., to 100000mE. 5345000mN. north 10 7oooo0m6. 5347000mN
 -

Vr. EnViJonmer\'t'il ASSf.ument 

An environmenfat lunstne·1'lt. flq\,lit'-ed by the Mom.na Envl'fonm,e,ntal P'ol'ecrlof1 Ar:t.
 
WIS complelld fOI thl' piollct. ... copy I. allach_e,
 

es: 
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Air Quality Control 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
Air Quality Bureau
 

Cogswell Bunding. Helena. Montana 59620
 
(406\ 444·3454
 

FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT lEAl
 

Project or Application: Mc8roy and Wilken. Inc.• Air Quality Stipulation lor Kalispell SIP. 

Description 01 Project: This stipulation is for the operation 01 a portable 1988 Baromlc Irr,~.:: 

Crusher. Model Mark II, Se,ial '764,,3B5 and a 1986 KHD Humbolt Wedag. Model B. Se,ial 
:462-012 end gravel screening 1acHity. This plant crushes gravel 10r use in construction. 
rtpOIir. and maintenance ,..' foeds and highw!ys. and for use in concrete b~tch.jng. 

d., ~lilS and Purpose 01 Proposal: On July I, 1987 the Environmental Protection Agency tH.t.: 
promulgated new Nation.1 An,olent Air Quality Standa,ds INAAOS) lor particulate rna lie r with 
~n aerodynamic diameter of '0 micron, or less (PM·l0). Due to ex.ceedances of the nBticni!1 
st.ndardslor PM·l0. the city 01 Kalispell and the nearby Evergrun area have been designGted 
by EPA as nonati~jnmeil; for PM·1 O. As Z! resu!: of this "desicnstion, EPA reowired the 
Department 01 Health and Environmental Sciences .nd the Flathecd City.Cou~ty Health 
Department to submit the Kalispell PM·l0 Stat. impiemenration Flen ISIP) to EPA in 
November, 1991. The stipulation identijies the emission sources Ind makes enlorceable 
emission limitations and the operation of control equipment and t.chnlques which when 
considered with similar limitations on other Kalispell area sources will achieve the PM·l0 
NAAOS, . 

Description and analysis of reasonable alternativu whenever altemltives Ire reasonably
 
8Yililable and prudent to consider: No reasonab~ alternatives av~ilabre.
 

A listing and appropriate evaluation of mitigation, stipulations and other controls ,n'arcticls by 
the agen.cy or another government agency: -A Jist of enforceable coraditions and an analysis of 
conditions are contained In' a signed stipulation. • " ' 

Recommendation: No EIS is reqUired. 

It an EIS is needed. and il appropriate. uplain the' re~sons lor, preparing the EA,; 

II an EIS is nOl required. explain why lhe EA Is In appropriate level 01 analysis: The emissions 
Irom this operation will be reduced by further reducing the allowable hours 01 operation. This 
action makes the control equipment, control techniques. and fimitatlons on operating hours at 
the plant enlorceable and IssurlS thlt the emlsaions from lhis facility when considered with 
similar emission limilstions .t other sources will attain the PM- I 0 NMOS. ' 

Other groups or Igendes comilcted or which may have ovrrlapping Jurisdiction: None 

Individuals or groups contributing to this EA: Oepanment 01 Hec~h and Environmental 
Sciences. Air Qualitv Bureau. 

EA prepared by: Michael Glavin 

Date, July n. 1993 
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STATE OF MONTANA 

Air Quality ControlAIR QUALITY C 
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Pottntiallmpact ~n Physical Environme'lt 
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Subject:	 Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 
Pro am 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF HEALTH AND !:NVIRONHENTAL SCIENCES 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA ­

In the Katter of Compliance of
 
Montana Mokko, Xalispell,
 
Montana, with 40 cFR 50.6, STIPULATION
 
National Ambient Air QUality
 
Standard for PartiCUlate Matter )
 
and ARM 16.8.821, Montana Ambient)
 
Air Quality Standard for PM-IO )
 

The Department of Health and Environmental science. 

("Departlllent"), and Montana Moklto ("MT Moklto"), hereby stipu­

late and agree to all the following Paragraphs 1-18 inclu­

sive, inclUding the exhibits as referenced below, in regarc 

to the above-captioned matter and presant the same for co'1­

sideration and adoption by the Board of Health and Environ­

mental Sciences ("Board"): 

A. BACKGBOllNP, 

On July 1, 19B7, the United States Environmenta: 

protection Agency ("EPA") promulga"ted national IImbient air 

quality" standards for particulate matter ·(measUred in the 

ambient air "as PM-IO, or particles with an aerodynamic diallle­

ter less than or equal to a nominal 10 micrometers) ("partic­

ulate matter NMQS"). The annual stAndard of SO micro9ratls 

per cubic meter (annual arithDlotic lIIean) , and the 24-hour 

standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour average 

concentration), were promulgated by EPA pursuant to seetic:'! 

109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, ~ ~., as 

( Bl'IPIlLATIOH) 

1993 
Date 
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, 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

14 

15 

amended by t:he Clean Air Act 1<J:lendments of 1990 ("ACt:"). 

2. Sect:ion 110 of t:he Act requires each state to sub­

mit an implementation plan tor the control at each air pol­

lutant: for which a national ambient air quelity standard has 

been promulgat~. Since a st:andard has be.n promulgated tor 

particulate matter, the State o{ K~ntane is required to sUb­

mit en im9lementation plen for particulate natter to EPA. 

3. section 75-2-202, HCA, requires the Board to eS1;;ab­

lieh ambient air quality standards for the state. Sections 

75-2-111(J) an'" 75-2-401, MCA, empower the Board to iS8ue 

orders upon a Ilaarinq betore tne Board conee.rning compliene. 

with national and state ambient air quality standards. 

On April 29, 1988, the Board adopted state ambient 

air quality standards for P~-lO, includinq an annual standard 

ot So microqra;ns per CUbic meter (annual arithllletic mean), -­
16 Iand a 24-hour standard ot 150 lllicr09ram5 per C\Ibic aetar (24­

171' hour average concentrat:ion). ARM 1~.8.821 !"PII-10 KAAQS"). 

18 5. On August 7, 1987, the ~alisp.ll are. was de.ignat­

19 ad as a Group I 

20 to the rederel 

21 Kali5pel~, are 

22 attainment tor 

23 7407 (d) (~) (8), 

24 Kalispell area 

251 U.S,C. 7513(a), 

area by EPA. 52 Fed. Re9. 29'83. 

Clean Air 'Act ot all Group I area., 

designated by operation Of law to 

the partiCUlate matter NMOS. 

Pursuant 

including 

De in 1'I0n­

42 U.S.C. 

as amended. Further, the Act desi<Jnated the 

e. II ·~oderllte" PII-10 nonattainment area. 1.2 

as amended. For erea. de.~qnated as "~oder­

26 

27 

ate". the au.te was required to sublllit to EPA an illlplementa­

( S1'IPllLA'l'lOIf) 
2 

93 
a e 
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u ject: 

1 tion plan no later than one year from enactment of November 

2 15, 1990 amendments to the Act. 42 U.S.C. 7513a(a)(2). The 

) area encompassec1 in the moc1erate nonattaiNllent designation 

4 (hereafter "Kalispell nonattainment area") generally inclUdes 

the city of Kalispell and that, 'portion of Flathead county 

6 within the vicinity of the bOunc1ar'ies Of the City of Kali­

7 spell. A map of the Kalispell nonattainment area is attached 

B to the stipUlation as Exhibit A and by this reference is 

9 incorporatec1 herein in its entirety as part of this document. 

6. Results of air quality sampling and monitoring from 

11 1986 through 1991 have delllonstrated violations within the 

,12 Kalispell nonattainment area Of the 24-hour stancerd con­

13 tained 1n both the particulate matter NMQS and the PM-10 

14 HMQS. 

7. On November 25, 1991, Covernor stephens, submitted 

16 to EPA an implementation plan for Kalispell, Montana, demon­

17 strating attainment of the partic'llate matter N~.QS. The 

18 implementation plan relied upon the receptor mOdel1n'1 tech­

19 nique known as chelllical mass, ,balance CCMB) to identify the 

major eIIlis.ion &ource. contributing to noncolllpliance. The 

21 implementation plan con.isted of an "",i••ion control plan 

22 that controllec1 fugitive dusts emissions from roec5, parking 

2) lots, construction and c1emolition project, and barren ground. 

24 B. On April 29, 1992, EPA notiliea Covernor stephens 

that the Kalispell implementation plan could be conditionally 

26 approved if certain dericiencies were corrected. A major 

27 

(STIlIULA'rIOH), 
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ddiciency identified by EPA was that the emission limita­

tions set for in~ustrial sourCe. (or in soae cases tor indus­

trial sources where there was no emission lilllitation set at 

all) could result in signiticant elllission increases above the 

emission levels occurring during the source apportionm.nt 

llIod.ling study (CKB). FUrthermore; such pot.ntial emissions 

incr"as8s were not accounted tor in the particulate lIlatter 

NAAQS demonstration of attainment. 

9, On June 15, 1992, Governor Stephens sublllitted a 

latt"r to EPA comnitting to additional analysil; utilizing 

dispersion modeling technique on the Kalispell area inaust;:-i ­

al sources. It the dispersion modeling indicted that a 

source significantlY impactsd th" nonattainment =sa, the 

Governo;:-'further co~itted. to developing new elllission lilllita­ -
tions on the :Kalispell area industrial sources which would 

d.~onstrate attair~ent of the particulate Datter NAAQS. 

10. The departlllant has determ~ned that emission li~ita­

tions applicable to MT Mokko were in sODe cases nonexistent 

(no pe~it requirements) or significantly higher than actual 
• 

emissions during the CKB modeling study. 

11. Disperaion Illodaling analysis has been conducted by 

the d.epartlllent tor the :Kalispell non"ttairunsnt area. The 

dispersion modeling incorporates the allovabl. sllliasion rates 

troo the sources at PM-10 emissions in the Kalispell non­

att..iMent area to dstermine the extant ct their raspective 

contributions to the ambient lavels of PM-lO. Based upon the 

(lSTII17L1\nOIf) .. 
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2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

PLAN o am 

results of thic modeling, the PM-IO eci5si.0n!' from lIT Mokl<.c 

were identified as a significant contributor to ambient lev­

els ot PM-10 in the Kalispell nonattait'oDent area. F\lrther-

IIlOre, both parties aqree that basad upon these modeling re­

sUlts. revised emission limitation for MT Kokko are necessary 

to demonstrate cOlllpliance with tile 'particulatematter NMQS, 

The dep"rtment has perlor1lled edd1tlonal ClOdeling uslng re­

vised emission rates for M'1' MolcJ<o and other sources 1n the 

Kalispell area to determine the level of e::>ission5 which 

Achieve. the PArticulate matt.er NMQS. aased upon these 

modeling t"esults, both parties agree that revised ellliSllion 

limitation must be imposed upon lIT HoKXo. 

B. BI!fPIN~ EFFECT 

12. The parties to this Stipulation aqrse that any such 

lIIIIission limitations placed on Il'I' Mo)()(o llN5t be enforceable 

by both the departllent and EPA. ;ro this end, the parties 

have neqotiated specific limitations and conditions that are 

to. , 
be applicable to MT 

. 
The sp:cific Conditions whichMokko. 

comprise these limitations are contained in Exhibit II to this 

Stipulation (entitled "E:IlIbsion Limitations and Conditions, 

}Iontana Mokkci°) which is attached hereto and by this reter­

enee is incorporated herein in its entire~y as part at: thoi., 

document. 

25 13. Both parties understand and aqree that if EPA finds 

26 the Kalispell implementatton plot> incotlplete or dtsapprove" 

27 

( SUPtTLATlOH).. 
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Flathead County 
Air Qualit 

1 it or if future violations of the partieula1;e mlltter HAAQ5 or 

PM-10 standard MAAQS occur, this Stipulation may be renegoti ­

,ated and Ill!ld.. enforcel!lblCl through lin associat.ed Board Order 

cr simply superseded by a sUbsequent order of the Board upon 

5 notice ot hearing. 

6 14. The Board is the state 'agency that is primarily.
 

7 i responsible for til.. developlllent and implelllentation of tile
 

State Implementation Plan under therederal Clel!ln Air Act.
 

9 Undn Sections 75-2-101, At .i..IlI., tbe Boerd is required to 

10 protect pUblic lIealth and welfare by limiting the levels and 

11 eoncent1."a"Cions of air pollutants witll1n "Cne IItatil and such 

12 responsibility includes tbe adoption of _iasion standards 

13 (Section 15-2-203, HCA) and the issuance of orders (Sections -14 75-2-111 (3). 75-2-401, MCA) to effectuate c01Ilpliance with 

15 national and state allbient air quality standards. 

16 II 15,' The parties to tllis Stipulation agree t.hat upon 

17 r finding the li=itations and conditi9n3 contained in Exhibit B 

18 to tl\.1s Stipulation to be necessary for the Kaliepell non­

19 attainment area to meet the particulate aalt_r NAAQS and the 

20 PM-10 MAAQS, the Boa.rd has jurisdiction to require the illlpo­

21 sition of such limitations and conditions, and may adopt tile 

22 same as enforCeabl_ llleasures a.pplicable to NT Xokko. 

2J 16, The conditions and limitations contained in Exhibit 

24 B to this stipUlation are consistent with the provisions of 

25 the Hontana Clean Air Act, Title 15, Chapter 2, MCA, and 

26 rules prolllulqated pursuant to statute. 

(STUULATIONl
 
6
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Air Quality Control 

17. Any obligations in this Stipulation and attAched 

Exhibit B that are more stringent ~,an concitions set for,n 

in the pe1"lllit issued t<;l the air source/per"::Y to this agree­

ment (if issued), supersede the less stri~9ant permit concli­

tions. 

18. Accordingly, the parties to thi" Stipulation agr•• 

that it would be consistent with the terms ~nd intent of this 

stipUlation tor the Board to issue an Oreer Which requiu5 

the imposition of the terms in this StipuILtion and the lioi­

tat ions and conditions contained in EXhibit B of this Stipu­

lation, and adopts the .a.e a. enforceable ~.&sur.s llpplic~­

1>18 to WI' Koltl<n. 

~ 

BY : :i' ;.'~. f f •BY (jg]t£7~ 
Attorney	 Timothy R. Baker
 

Attorney
 

DATE __a",Y1:t......:,~f-0...;$':..;· 3;;;." _	 OAT! tfr;h;1/ 

(8'l'Il'lJLATIOll ) 
7 
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Volume II 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONT 

S a ead County 
Air Quality Control 

EXHIBiT f. 

Monrana 10101<1<0 
P.O. llo~ 2820
 
Kar\Slll!ll. MT 59901
 

The abOve·n.....ed compatly is hereinafter ref."ed 10 as "MT MoH.o." 

A.	 Planl Localion: 

A 54 MM8Flyr I~mbe, milt located at .55 Whil.fish Suge Roa". 'n Kalispell. 
Montana (Section 22. Towns.hip 29 N;:1h. Rang" 21 West, FIIIMad Co~nWI. 

B,	 Affected Equipment and F.cilJI1et: 

I.	 One III 6 MMBTU/h, natural pu boiler 119701: 
2.	 Dry kiln; 
3.	 LCIl deba'~e'; 
4.	 Log sawing deck: 
5.	 SlaD ctUPPet; 
6.	 ellip bin 'eU leaColI1 ",ith t.'g.: bo.: 
7.	 lcmber plane' "'ith eyclone: 
8.	 Finger lolnler with cyclone: 
9.	 Shaving bin tr~ck loodout wilh Iwo (21 cyclones: 
10.	 Fugillve emission Irom hool llUCkS and log h'OOI,ng. 

SECTION II: Lwnitations end Condilion. 

A. Emission LimillttOnS and Conditions: 
t 

1.	 MT Mokko shill Mt cause Or I'Jlhorin emissions 10 be discharged into 
lhe ovldoo, Ilmosph.,e fro.... "V source in,,"llad lIter Nov.....be' 23. 
1968 I""t ..hlbit In opacity' of twenty pet'ctI\l (20", or greate' 
a"erlged OVt' lix 161 consecv!ive mlnules. This ap~. to suck 
e .....issions lrom tht slab chipper. plane' cyclone. Iitlge, jOinttr cyClOne. 
twO (21 .""ving bin Cvelan.. arod the nl\u,"1 Ilas boiler. (ARM 
18.8.1404) 

2.	 MT Mokko """" not cau.e or alflho,ire em'",onJ to be di.ch~rgecl into 
the atmosphere tlorn acce$S tOld•• p.'~ing Iou. log deck•. or lht 

, Opacity .haft be cltte<mitltd according u> 40 CFiI. !'ott 60. l'.ppendi. A. M.lho<l 9 Visual 
Oetumitlalion of Ollaclw o( Emisalons from SII'lon./V SoU""I. 
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STATE OF MONTANA	 Flathead County 
AIR QUALIT	 Air Quality Control 

ON	 PLAN____--=I.uM~P~ 

general plant property an-., visible fugitive emissions that e)(hibit opac;w' 
of 5% or greater averaged 'Over six (5) conse:utive minutes. This appl\es
 
to fugitive emissions from lIny hauling. handling, loading, end unloading
 
opt1ation. (RACTl 

3.	 MT Mo ....o .hall trUt .11 unpaved portions of the haul road•• access
 
roadS. par.. ing lot•• log dec,,",. and the generet plant .re. with water
 
Ind/or chemical dust s\.Ippressant..as necessary to maintain cemplianet
 
with the 5 % opacity' timitation:'(RACTI
 

4,	 MT Mokko shall operate and maintain ali emission control eq\Jipment.
 
identified in Section I.e. as designed to provide the maximum control of
 
21r pollutal'\ts. 

e.	 Operational Reporting Requirement: 

MT MOkko shall supply the Department of Health and Environmental Sciences 
Air Qua lily Bureau with an annual emission inventory for the listed emission 
points. The annual emission inventory repo" must be submitted in writing to 
the depi!rtment by March 1 o11he 1oHowing Cllendlr yetI. The emtssions, 
inventory shall include the 1oDowing production and fi:nis!:on inventory 
information'. 

1.	 Sawmill: total hours of operation. o 

• tot.1 mill'cut lor the ye.r . 

2.	 Ptaner: • total hours 01 operation. 
o total mill cut for the year. -

3.	 Finger Jointer: • total hours 01 operation. 
• total mill cut for the yezr. 

4.	 Slab Chipper: • total hours 01 operation. 

5.	 Million cubic feet 01 natural gas burned in the natural gas boiler. 

6.	 Hours of operation Ind flow rate lor each 01 the lonowing Cyclones: . 
a.	 Planer cyclone; 
b.	 Finger jo;ntlr cyclone: 
c.	 Shaving t>n cyclones from the planer; 
d.	 Shaving bin cyclones from the finger )ointer. 

7.	 Fugitive dust information consisting of a ti.Ung of all plant vehicles
 
im;;luding:
 

,	 Opacily shall be determined according to 40 CFR. Part 60. Appendi. A. Method 9 VISual 
Oetermlnation Of Opacity of Emissions Irom Stationary Sources. 

2 

es' 
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STATE OF MONTANA athead county

Air Quality Control 
P 

a, VcNcle type;
 
b, Vehicle ",eight lo~ded;
 

c. Vehiclc weight unloaded: 
d, Number of rir~$ on venicles: 
e, An'ag. WI' length: 
,. Numb., 01 trips pe' day: 
g.	 Avel.ge vehiCle speed: 
h.	 Ar.a 01 .eti~ity: and 

Vehicle fuel usage (glsol,,.. <, diu.1 in 9a1i,mJ • annUil lotil. 

e. FU!litivc dJSI cormot fot haul toads lnd general plant .rea, 

a, HOUfl of op.t!ation of w'ltfr lr",:e'lr;$,
 
b, A~,pKclt;on .chadule fo' cnemi~l dUSt .\lPll'....nl iI app'icable.
 

C.	 The dcpartmcn, lIlay teQuirl additional eminions lening on 50U'C~S in Ine plant 
pet ARM Hl.S.704 lUling ReQuircments. 

D,	 MT Mokko musl maintain a COpy ol.h. ii' C'J.I~y ..ip"it1;"" at ,he KalispeH 
pllnt' miil and make IlIlt copy available fo' ;"'oe"lon by :lepartmenr personnel 
upon request. 

E.	 MT Mokko .haH com,ply with all other t.l>pl:Clb1e i:n~. ft6~!ll ,,~~ ~c.alllws 

and ,ellulations. 

Siclion Ill: General Conditions 

A.	 '""peclion • The recipi.nl .half allow Ihe debattmetlt'. representatives access to 
Ihe IOuret: .1: 'ill reasonable dmts for lht" p.\JTPos. of rnakil1Q inlpeClioN. 
s"",.ys. coU4lcting limp/os. Obtaining ela,.. auditing lny motlllo,ing equipmem 
(eEMS, CEAMSI or obUf\oitlg any moMorillfl or tesring. a'll oth"wi.e 
conducting aU necusary l\lI\Clions ,"lana !'.>lhit stipulation. 

e.	 Compliance with S.atutes and R.gu1lltioM • Sp.clfic Ualin;l or fOqU""",.nts. 
limitations. Ind conditions CO<'ItaiMG hete!tl does not ,~iOYe the applicant f,om 
complianco witl1 IU applicabla Sl~ut" and admlnlstrotMt ..gulat"''''' Ineiuding 
amendments IheretO. t\Of waIYe the right 01 the def>mment to re~ujre 
GOmphanco wttt all aPS'titlbte Stll\ltl!S ,nq admi.nistriUh/1!. reg",tatlons, indud.ing 

Im.ncfmetlts thereto. 

c.	 E.nforeement .. Viotnions 0' kmitl-lioAS, c;onditiolU .and teQuiflmtm.s comained 
herein may CiQn"lth.ul'.c gtOVNfs tor penalties. 

3 
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Ana\ysis ol Conditions 
Monlana Mokko 

Introduction/Process Description 

Montana Mokko operates a.n existing lumber mill located at 955 Whitefish .Stage Ro2ld, 
in Kalispell. Monlana. The mill receives logs from area forest product companies and 
stockpiles them in the ~og deck prior to process'jng them in the lumber mill. Montana 
Mokko is currently leasing the Kalispell Pole and Timbsr sitl! to expand their log storagE: 
aria. 

The logs are debarked. cut inlo rough lumber. and stacl<ed in bundles to be dried. The 
uwmifl uses con"'eyor belts to tlansfer the bark and sawdust to their respective bins. 
The emissions from these sources are negligible. The rough lumber is then air dried or 
dried in the dry kiln to reduce shrinkage in Ihe final dimension cUt lumber. The dry kiln 
is healed by a natural gas boiler. The log slabs are run through a chipper and the wood 
~hips are collected and transferred pneumaticzny to a t~rQet bo)( 2!','; load~d imo r!it 
cars. 

Once the lumber is dry it is fUn through a Ihickness planer where the rough cut lumber 
is planed to the proper dimensions. The planed lumber is then cut to the proper length 
using a trim saw. The final dimension lumber iii then inspected and shipped. The 
planer shavings and SBW dust from this process Ire collected and transferred 
pneumatically 10 the wood shaVings bin and loaded into trucks. 

In 1991. Mo"tana Mok.ko constructed a new building for a finger jointer proces~. This 
proc..s lakes trim blocks .and off-grade lumber and cUlS out knols and joins the pieces -
to make door and window moldings. Monlana Mokko receives the lumber supplies for
 
the finger jointer from their own iumber mill and trim blocks and off-grade lumber from
 
other area lumber mills. The sawdust and shavings from this proCeu ere collected and
 
transferred pneumatically to the wood shavings bin 'and loaded into trucks.
 

Monuna Mokko originaliy had a permit to operale a tepee burner (Permit 1460), which
 
Is used for the disposal 01 the wood waSles generaled from Ihe sew mill end planing
 
proee.s.ses. \n 1975 a new ahavings bin wali installed for the coneetiOn, Itoring. and 
shipping of marketable wood wastes. From 1976 until June 1992. the tepee burner 
was limited to cleanup and overflow of shavings when the bin is full•. In June 1992. 
the tepee burner was dismantled Ind alternate means of disposing of the unmarketable
 
wood wastes are nOw being used.
 

In 1992. Montana Mokl<o laid approximalely 20,000 sq. It. of asphall in Ihe lumber 
yard in order to control fugitive dust from the use of fork,lifts. Also. the main runways 
in the log deck were graveled wi'h large rocl<. 

s: 
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Air Quality Control 
p 0 am 

It.	 Appf.cable Rules and Regula,ions 

A.	 ARM 16.8.821. Ambi,nt Al' Qc,i,\y Stand"':s lor PM· II), 

This sK1ion ,equiles l!llll Ille hcurly and annual avers," c_"centrallons 0' PM· 
, 0 10 the ambient air nol exc..~ til, sel standa,ds. IS" E.is:ing 10.'1 QualitY and 
MOMo,ing Requirements. S,:~ien 1111 

B.	 ARM 16.8. SubchaPter 2. PlOv.,,;/on 01 SignificAnt O':."o,.,ion 01 A" O.... ',ty
 
IPSO):
 

ARM 16.8.921 Oel'nhion.. 1.11 Mokl<o's lumber mal is not. 'majo, sta"0n.,... 
source· beC1.l~5e it i$ not a lisa: ~;lurce an.d dO!.5 not tlav~ me POlential to em.t 
more than 2SQ ,on. or any po"vranl. 

1.	 ARM 16.8.'401 Part;evltt! < Mattef. Airborne. ~~!~ ~!:tjon reQuires 
rellsonable pre,cautiofl.$ for !ugitlve cm.is.stc'ls S-:'J:f'u. and Re,lsonatly 
A~ailabte Control Tecl'-,no:osy (AACT~ rOf e:.w.istlng fUg11lvt $01.1'(." IOCIte.d 
t!\ a nonanai-nmtnt ,rea.. 'The dctllnml'ra. in C~l'\$\Jtatic~ w;~h EFt", ha'! 
determ.ined 1hn the US!' c.~ Chernic.,l stabili:n,:tJon Of P.iv1fl'i) on majer haul 
(cads wi'll satisfy thU! F!.~:.:ir.m!m1L 

2.	 ARM Hi.8.1404 Visible. Air Contaminents. Thi~ sectico rcquire5 en 
opacilY timitalion cl 20~' lor all slack. or vems insull~d arl~' 

Nov,"",,, 23, 1958. 

111.	 RACMIl'.ACT Oeltl", nOI'en 

Under netion 189(1)11 HCl cl the emendld CIe.n Air Ac! 01 ,990. _der"e area SlOt. 
Imp(em.nraTton Pten! (SIP's) must conclin -re.scnabty Ivalla~ e contf(~1 meas\Jrt:-s'" 
eRACM! lor ,he conuol 01 PM·10 rmlsai"M. RACM lor' sloti"n.ry JO\frc~ IJ Ihe 
appIlcation 01 reasonably ,yaH'bie con;rel technol<>gy (RACTI. Since Iho K.~.pen ,rea 
haa been designaled I' nonat1a,nmonl 10' PM·10 by EPA. RACT mU$\ be ellQliad to 
those. ".tiona", IOUtC-t:S which C'uH or contribute to 'the nonattainment Irea. 

A RACT deltlmina,i"n is rrQuiroO r"" 
A.	 N.lutal Gas EOiler 

The n..utal gos boile' was "'olllleO in 1970 and '. lh."l",. ,,,.,it,d 10 20ll 
apRi\,,;, as Pt," ARM 1-6.8.'404. Sinee net....J.1 gil is I dU1"! bu.rt'\lnt hl\i;' wlt~~ 

neg1i1lf(>le PM·10 emi""'n•. 'h' dep,nmen, hiS dtlermin,o that RACT io' ~.:~ 

aource ia nO conlrela, 

2 
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STATE OF MONTANA SUbject: 

____.Y:!Jf.:!L~M •AIR QUALIT';Y"CO~N~TfJR;0It~~~~~~~~~~~~~~:~ 

The planer c ....ck!!'\c, li""gf1 }omur cyclone'. and 1Y'~O 12) stlav"'-9 bin cyeton... 
weff~ \nltatled liter 1968 .nd at. thflefc1e \imilld \0 2.0'% opacity as. per "ARM 
16,6,140-4. A C'y';lo-t\e would provide tf'l!! ~~t re:~el 0' parti'l:ul,re conuol 
CBS .... ), MT ~o\l.kO C"lJranll,'f uSf::S a eyc!c.ne for PlrttC.utllte tGnuol from lhe s:!e.b 
ch~ppe', plarer. finger jointer••~C twO tvc~nC$ on the shavtng bin. Tne 
department l"jas detrtmiMd lhat lne cycfonU WItt conS!Citute RA.CT 10r these 

"50vn:e&. 

RACT JOI h ..gitr". told dust .emi-ssioos fOt lauren or tnl:s: type hu been 
dc1::4rmined bV the QfJ:p,an.ment to be lJ$t ot wlter or (tltmlCl1 s-Ubihzation so IS 

to lTliJirn31f'\ c.omphlnce whh • S~.. apac~('r' Iimitl1tOf\. 

IV, Emiss;on~ tnvenlory 

1:(".IY"'~ 
"Q"I VOC (:0.v '0' 

_ ••••••• ~ ••• ~ •••• ~ ••••••••••••• ~ ••••~ ..... , •••••• < ••• 

).U ~. \! g,Vl C.Ol,I> 0.36 
~ .l~ 1.2' 
t. .~~ l.n 

1. 'Ie
 
Oi'i'P!" C)'"J<t••
 

1.76 
1.(10 O.ll 

Olp '\1'1 .. It ,,~t 1.1.6 1.1. 
p\.,...., 'tc~_.. l.~,t.....1' ,,_(tlt•., ''fClllf''* ".T4
 
~v1"1IIfl, tyc.lOM If.- '~tI"lIt
 1.76 1.10
 

tflll~t,. II.,." tftlOM fr-OII Jo-ir.a­

1.10I." , ••9114.14 ,,,,,..i,. '~I'l 1',..,.11. llMdolA 11.11 '.!II

lI.Dt foal Ii" lruc\ \....,t c.]. 0." ....t lo.,¢$ • f.."I,""... 
].1.1 "l~let D.u • J\r,if~tl"":1 •••.•.. ~.~ , ' ''of' ••.•••.. A. o<~.'~' ••••.••••• 

11'.41 .1..21 l.... C.'\ 0.9: C.Ol 

.............~ ••• ~ ••• ~ ~.~ ••••••••• n •• 

1.11 I."""""It '-I ..1\,.a.r ....'t.lllOl C.t.*t-. ~II"III ll.S!14.""
lOf hlllltll ..... \lI.JO 
OlJllPt' tvt'''''' lO."" 1.'9Clip lin _.. H ,,~t ..... "'.l'O'\f"IIl' (.')'Cl_ ,O.lti.....
fltIPr JO"'f...... t,.(l~ 10.20U.OG'''Ivt,.. Ii,. tytlan.. 'rOlll '''IMr ...CQ tt.Z.O 
Sl'IlVl", lin tpt.~ 't''- ,lIsl"'hr 

30(1..'1 '~.J1,v... t.... 11."1 Tn.ck l~f l' .0' 
... , ••:-t\ "It Tr""'_ \~lICWto.It 41."t.r, c."1 
...~ Iucli • 1I..'Oitlv.1 (lhilfJ 11.0' 

"1\1,6.t "u hit,,!" 
l"~"U,.. 
Ut "$.f,.i-r;1I 

'.Of 
IO.JIl., ~ ,~ ~.~ , .l("-I tt~" - ''''11. h," to-aUy) 
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3. Y Control 
Subject: 

CONTROL 
STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY 
I TA 10 

rlliuiCN'l huor: n.1 l:,.:':"& f~"",1t {l. o ,U. '.~~t...~\ ...c: Ott ~n 
(Gl\Uol I!fflclcncy: 0.0; 
h,"'! t~det\: n.u \CO! ft~l/'f1" o... iN'll.onh,l"I)
 
CIl&c.",I.tl~: n.S6· 10"6';")111' • n." lb,110". t,'"" '" • O.o'!lt t.f"'1.llb • 0."" tOl"l"'f~
 

(alaliOtt h"to"; 1:1.1 \tJ/1~"6 1:"1 'II (""'''1. 1.":, ..·dll'd OC"t ~2')
 
C~'l"e.l Elftcht'lCy: 0 .. 0:.
 
,..-1 tONl.IIPttOft: ,l.U lU". n"l/t' ,M.. iAII htlltlc}
 
CJ.lc"tlth".: 'l.56· to"" ft ..),.,.,. • 11,7 ~~,,"O~, U"') III • D.t1~~ fONlltl • '.Je to'l~I1"
 

'alut... "c:!llfJ t4.0 1~110'" ft"] .at ,i•.u:, 1.4'1. h .. ls~ on i;;) 
tOtltrol lfHchnc-y: 43.0: 
'~l C-"'UllptiOl'l~ 51.'" 10·: H°].f'ff {JII,UIA.l'l Cul,l"i} 
e.tt",t.ttOl"\S~ S~.~6-" to"'6 -frO)'.". • u.; tt-41't1"6 h'"" !jI'" • 0,00'$ '~f\c. • '),6o!J l,qntlyr 

t"h,iOl'J Jacl$2ln ~.tl lblf~O'6 It"'] tal. <-""2, L' 1, at .. 'It"J Oct 92)
 
Control lfHcttI')Cy! t~01
 

ILIt't em.~EIGI\: 5l.5' 10", n·3/y-r CMaalllV'l C·nIS")
 
ea\~\flatltlM; 51.$6· '~"6 h"'l/,'" • i.~ lh/10·" h ....3 '.oil' .. t.~ ~MtJ'~ • 0.15 t~lU'T"
 

l"tlnt_ hu.n S~ 1tlt,f1C·, f('l till (A'·'Z. ''',·1, h ...iI~ Ott 91> 
Cettlrol lfficitner: 0.0;'flit' t~~,i ...~ 51.'6- 10·,11 It·J/Yf (Mslft.I:'Io",,15'"") 
(.h:llhtll;JlN,~ 'l.56· 1.0'" h·I/"'" • 1~ lts/U~·. it"l Sal ~ c.ae,~ 1t:J'ls/ID .. O.U ECM/rt 

S~ ltIliutcNo; 

(_'utaM 'K1CI~: 0.6 ttsl Jer' ft'" ,.... (;.I·'l. 1.'·1. h¥'I1'rl Ot~ t2l
 
C'llIn,,.ol Uficl'-"CYl O.o.=.
 
futt (CIIIU,.cnhrl'f 12.5' lC"'t 1t'3/'1' (!'lui",," C,fli,,,\)
 
t.I'twt.t1ona~ '2.56. -.10"" ft'"'/y' • C.• \:3{10"" ""'J. ••~ • a.ocas tllnl-/lb. 0.02 t~/y~
 

l\.llCMr ,,~t~CIl"J! 1'.00 tvYI'/"" (lftec t1' """'1"" ',......,t101'1 htl)
 
1-. ~, ~ ..s p.r.«..rd, ~'.OO M,...n/y~ • ,,'" t~·.a ~~.F .. ~'.&S' CC./'ll/.,,, U:'l htjNt.)
 

11' [.'"10ftI-: 

tal,'I .... hc:toDt'~ a.~l \t!sfton n.. 07·t:i·Of. J.UlCe 1M'. 10) 
Calcul.tl",": 2"2".156 lont/yr • 0.02 l~/tOl'l • O.C<I05! t~lb • 2.e' tons/yr­

".·10 [.juhw.~ 

taiUlen hctOot: O.a11 U:t/t0 (J·~'·::e·o,. J.'UCC pep un 
UIC\lUtttft': U4.6S'" t:,....Jy" • t1.I:'~ ::s/tO/'l-" o..ooo~ t""../lCi • 1.l~ ' '''''y'' 

l"'*"t:" IItrcadutthf'l: '4.00 ".'1,.1' (hl":;n ...d_ "'il4.actl., l'lU) 
~o". /If l ...s Jll""",ll'dt '''.ClO .... '/JT .. 4'''' t.,...l'O(Jt • ;n("e56 tOl'd/Y' (ACt hrl-..UJ 

t.h,lan 'lc:.tCr"; 0.£4 tt$/t~ (lUt(! I!;t\ &no.11'd" of f/'l. ll'llCUIi.) 
hh;wl.t'ortt: D4.aS6 lC1\t/yt .. 0.04 It:sJtCft. .. O~C)Q~ tGI"IJ/lt •••:; (0111./'1'1' 
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u 1ect:	 Flathead county 

Air Quality Control 

"l$li~ , .. :::t~l 2.00 ~k,n..t' (}·01·Ctl'!·C.. ,&I!SSee PI_ \4-4) 
Caltul.nhn.. : 8'1.60''' "'r, .. 1.00 UII/M .. 0.000\ tons/lo .I '.ft. tons/'r'r 

JllC·1' ht..l~J~ 

tt,l$1ion 'ICto": 0.&0 lu!"r (3'07-001·01. ~J::lS'C pq. 14"> 
C,\(:w.taH~s: ,·160· ht'l • (I.to lDI./l'lr· O.OC~~ lonI/lb J: '.'0 '~t¥r 

(ln~ en Jtuf.,. , ..cc:bcl ion UtI:) 
Chi:; ':C\.Il;tion: 4" t~~,*1J U:l1 h~i¥4t.) 
tJFi:1- ,,~iton: "',~ MUty~ 

t.iaslM ,.no'~ D." tu/t:n (t,I~_U ba-sH M "'.c,.. I-o.,. • ., prllClU & th.. II' ...~ ... ltl) 
Cltc:uhcion-t; 54.00· ~"I'f' • "11 'O'll/mf' • 0." ttaltGf1" D.OOO5o t<:rtI-/\tl .. 2.{C U"'.J/v' 

1.•,,,lOl\ f,~HI': D.064 \can"'" (Uti·.,. b""fOi M It'O¥(f!d1.. 01 pr~nt- I .Iu o! :v~.·iltl 
C1~(.vl;ri~j "4.00· ~~JlIl' .. il,n t-OM/M!".t' • 0,,06 Ut,/':~ • Co.Goes (cl'llJ~tl " O,.1~ ~:"s-/'r' 

totlth,,~ .. 1.ctc"'~ l,~ \es,"r- (S·~"·OO.·OI. lJUC:C: pitt' 144)
 
e.tC\liLa'ht\Jo: '"6'0· Irltl • ~_.OO lbllllf • C.OOOS tONi}tb • &.76 ~DnlI'I1'
 -

(_luIOt' h'~.l't c..tO 1t1/M (J~o1.DOa·~I. Jlltte N' 11.L}
 
".C:l.ll.,l~~ 4160 1I Jlr, • 0.84 lb,./pt.r • c.rr..os tWl1iJtb • ,.~ 141M/"'"
 

fll'lflf' I.I..,!.' c.,c1.tlnt 

fi:-..:t, .' oPlt.'tlotl~ 816Q II', 

ta,..IOft "'(.tOI'~ 1.«1 Hlitt-r (J·Ol~OCti·OI. AUS« Pit" "4)
 
"IClo'bth:.ns; 171-0· tI" • l.OiO '"-ttl, • o.COC:1 t..,/lh if ••76 tOM/)'l"
 

• 
Ist"t... lief.... ; o.aG ItIII"" (3.1)1'001'0&, MUtt palll" UJ.) 
Clb:wht;ona.: "I.e. hn· 0.10 tbl/llr • 0.*' ~_,llt -l.,., r.rtIf'4fyt 
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Va me II
 
C
 

Control 

,,,''vIn, lin C'fC,lOM fr. 'IIN,.. 

Kouri Clf operet r.,: ,760 ltrr 

l_i..tOl'l 'Ktllt: l.OO ll::lt/hr a·07.oOQ:!-';08. Anscc pi,' "Ii>
 
t-fclol(eti_: .760" It,.., • l.CO ItJ/lIf • a.OOC5 tonsllb .. 1.76 tCIW:/,.,.
 

I!'l-'O r.1 ...ten.~ 

EIII ••I., F.tar; 0.80 lbt./Iv (J.07·00e-0a. MS1CC Pli' "" 
Cattulatlutls: '160· Il,..t .. 0.10 I!:.aJhr ' o.bOOS ~OftI/lb • S.,,' H~I/J'r 

Sh."lnt lin tyclDne frell "aiM.r 

.~I,II'S of o,.,.atlot'l: 1760 hrs 

flile-I.,C0l"'41 

Eaisaion hceor: 2.00 Ull/hr 0-07'01:$·08, ArSStt r:a;' 144) 
c.lwlltIClN: 1760· tlrt· ~.C:l Its",,. .. a.OoO! ton5/(t!. e.?1. tc.r.. tyr 

l"h.iGri 'UfOr: 0.110 Lbl/hr 0-07-001'01. lUlte r:au 1,,) 
C.lculilionl: 176Q· hr, I C.!) 1':1/11'" .. O.~ lQfl1l/lb 11 l,SO ttr&/.," 

Pl8Mr Plaving. I"roOJerfan: 'ZI tON/I'l.'li1
 
"t'ltcr ",of"ur Dt..... ino. Pr.-dl.<rlcl'l: lOS t_aJ"'''
 

loul Sh.vt .....Produc'thln: 1016 tOf'll/I'iMlf
 

,.,. , ..I•• IOftt,l
 

1/tIPlon 'anor: Z.OO 'M'tDl'l O-or'OIO'OZ, "'''c' pi;. "4)
 
'.I~ut.tllllN: 54.00· /IOI1"yr .. 1011 1et"4/)Vf1J • 2.00 Un/ten. • 0.000' tons/lb • ".S6 tana/."
 

'"·10 It\tu'CIN: 

bf"'~ Factor: 1.20 Lbs/tOtl O·07·030·OZ, MSlCrlpll_ 144)
 
C.h:... l ..llona: ~l,..(lO ....."." .. 10\6 tONI.,., • \.20 U..Jtan" a.QUO, tON{t~ II n.tZ 10001,...,.r
 

Itet Fl.I*l Itn truck. Lo.oout 

LurOlrr P'edl.ct~OtI: 5.L.DO •• f/)"f'" 

INCUst ,,.Q$.I~ttot'l:
 

lark Pl"OCkletforl:
 

rot_J "" ' ...1 'rOduC't ICII'\: 

." l_l.al-ns: 

bbal"" '.lfton 1.00 '_/rOtl (UU... re tIMed.., t ....t.dU of Pl"ltUJ " ,iU of Nt.,I ... ~~ 
C.leul.tlO1d: S".OO· lNf/yr " .t.';"~ tc.~.f)OIlI, .. 1.00 \bsltllrl .. O.eGG~ toN/'lt • 12.n t"I,.,'(~ 

lNbsfon '.ctan 0.16 l_/tr", cbtl ..",r. ~l~ on k~L~ll. tf ~n, & .ia of ,.url.D 
r.ln".I~l ".00" Mll;I'/yr .. 471 teI1.IM!CI' • O.!.& lI:>l/lotl ~ O.CO~ tC'II/\b • '.'51 ren.s''1r 
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STATE OF MONTANA SU
 
~r Quality control
 

____.........AUI:uRp::.lJiQ~UALIil'l.C~O~N~·II~~~~~:::~~~[~~~~:=-Pro ram 

Operlt ina MgoJrl: 8760 Mour,In 
Yilftlcle Mlln tny,led: 303 Vlt,T/Tr 
C,,"troL (lflcllne." Is 50J. fer ",.udnt. 

,. 'S. 9- rr.- (,'Il)- ('130)"(1.11] lUO.7' C'III' )•• Q. 5- Pl 

1.I1'l'''':
[. UP (r:lhs'Of"t hctl1" I" lbll\llll"fclir /tilt Ir.vtolftt (VHf) 
k. ,.."tie1 •• tllnl co",!."t fer ni' '.0 
!II silt Cent.nt '" p41rClnE 
s. aW'rlg. SpeM at V1'llieln i" /19'1 
",. Avlr". ".tlM elf 'V,Mcl •• In 101\1 

6.2 :r. 
6.5 ,pi 

27.0 laM 
IIfS Averl,1 ~r o~ lIi'Iula OI"l.,.hld,' 

'1- ",.,e;pltatlon latlo t:",._ Cll"l t)l. folh;lIi"'i; 
" wtI.•• l, 

130 Days Illhh fl'Gr. Ih." .01- 01 'uc1piution 
PI_ (365 day' • 130 dlrs,l/36'S D,y' • 0.610311 

UP (='lIllian,: 

lHS')- (3D! VMUfr)(4.Z0 lbll'mrnD.'S) 
1:(1$')- 616 "'batH or 0.32 lons/Tr 

(. 5 ,"t'C 'I \ 2"($/]0)'(101,3""0.7'{~" l"~ .'S •• '" 
"".r,:t- PM10 (ml"lon hetcr In Lbl/V,~ic\. "il. 1r.v,ltd (1M") 

11._ Parlfel •• llina ~tot'IIUI'It for JN1C 0.16 
1= tl~t COI'U.M fn p41re,nl: . 6.2 I 
S. A...,r.,. Ipeed of ....hie' •• 'n." 6.5 ~ 
v- Ann•• ",eIght of v.I\I.U. In 10N 27'.0 for. 
",. A.,er''II e nl.IItlt:r of wf'I•• t. en whlele. 11 .hHl. 

P:I._ Pnet~H.llcn .atl0 ba.td 01'1 th, follO'lllnlP 
1]0 Gay. IIIIlth IIGI'. ~1':.6f\ .(l'" of Pr.cl~Il.\IOl" 
PI_ {l6'S days' 130 day,1I365 Oays - 0.6£11 

')tID (/linlam: 

1("'10)'1 (301 W.T/Tr)(1.S1 LbS''t'tftHO.S) 
(,'"10)- 'U' lba/1r or (l.11 1ons/1r 

x...l loa•• P...,tthti' (Oally) 

ap.url", "oura: 1760 iour'flr (111M! on ",••1_ Pr-.ct1o" lau)
Y.htel. "Un 1n.... lad: ]03 ""TlTr . 
control Ifflchl"lCY II 'SOl. 'or we~erlnt· 

• _ '5.'9-...-(./12 )-(SlJO)-'W]J-O."'("''')·''0.5·'' 
Wh.r.:

I.. TIP lIlIlnlon 'actlr If\ LbI./Yehlcllll IiIHI 1rawelM! (WT)
 
.... Panlc\••hine eClnl~"": for 11;1 1.0
 
•• lill: CO"ten~ In !='W'unt 6.; I
 
S" h,ra,. Spead 0' "'-"'tel.. 11'1 ~ 6.'S • 
U. A.,.rage wflgtu 01 v,!'Ih"l., In Ter.s H.O Tons 
'iii_ Averat. ,...rtJe" of 111111'." 0/\ vr.'l'cln 111 ...\.
 

'1- A••\,II'II', no pr",ipitl~!O" 1.0«0
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MONTANA. oun y 
Air Quality Control 
Pro ram 

....~ ..... 

lsP bt .. tcn 'actor: ~.52 Lb,r"" 

ItT.,)- (303 l'Ml/Tr)(6.S2 lb/~THOa~)
 

(TIP). 988 Lbl/Tr or O.U lcr,a!Tr :r 2.11 lbJ/day
 

""'0 e,.tuton 'Ictor h cleur\':l.fned t.y n.• fal lClllt"" ~tto,..: 

e:- 5.rll:·,."Z)-[S/3D)· (W/3)"'C. r-(1II/4'''O,S·PR 
'ltMre;
 

E- "'10 a-t ..fcn FIcICII' In lblnt!\icl. Mil, Tr ....eled (""'1)
 
II- 'article 1, .. 1". COr\lt.1'It for r!'OD 0.]6
 
•• lilt Cant.nt In percent 6.2 I
 
,- 1."""_.1 spud of ....h\tlu 'In ~. 6.5 ~
 
\P A~r'I' ....tsht of Ylhlcl •• In 10"1& 27.0 TOM
 
.... A\rtrlll! ftI.IIf:otr of IiIIttl. c,.. 'i'elo,ir;l., 18.t11th
 

PI. AIS~I M ~r.cfphlllcn 1.0000 

"no t!.inlon 'Ictor: 2.35 lbs/..,.T 

«'"'0)1 (lOS l'MfI'I',.)(2.3~ \.t,/V!'IT)(O.!I
 
fC,"'O). lS6 lbs/Tr c:- o. 1! lcr"/T~ cr O,V7 lb"/~y
 

Lot ClIck' 'IIIitl ..... 

Cptratin; Hoyrl; a7~: ,l-::.;ts/lr
 
V."dclt ten.. '''.vtl",:h 101)(l0 lilTnl'
 
Central Efficiency h 5~:' fo,. arl ...;.
 

TS~ (11111101\ "~to .. II &ur,lfttnecl by the follG'III,.. ~tIO~: 

r:a S.,.k-(s,12)-n/30)a(\J/)··0.7-(111/"-0. ~-'I 

\/h.... :
 
E- rv r ..inillt'l hc.tar in Lbs/Vt\icl. MU. 1rl",.led C'f'MT)
 
.. h ..ticb ,It{... CG,utant far TSil' . t.O
 
I- IHt Connnt in pe,.ctn, _ 6.2 I:
 
.. A.,.,..,1t Spet<J af n"lclu {n ~ 5.0 rd\
 
IJw A~e"'" Il'.Isnt of YlMcl., 'n Tcns 2~.O lena
 
.... Av...... ,.,.,.... 0' toh..ll on v~icl.. , ...... ls
 

Pl- Prltcl.,Itu'an "tio bned on t"e toUe",',..:
 
l:51l Drrt wit" .,.e tit.n .Ot- of p,..eiphnion
 
,.- (365 • .,. .. 1)0 • .,.)/365 Ilayt. - O.~JI
 

TIP hlhl1Dl'l Fleur: 1."-' Lbsr.tlt 

UTlP)a (10000 ""T/1rU1 .. "-"- U_I'VM'I nO.5)
 
lCT5P)- n1S l ..flr ar 3.6' TClNn,.
 

P)"O la".fon hctor h deu,..IMd t:y' "I.. follolllfnll IqIoIIt'on: 

I: _ 5."t-(.,U)-(S/30)· ('II/])aao .1· (1II/1.)"O.S-'.
 
"'e"e;
 

,_ '11110 lalilian hetor In LbI/Y-='lcl. MU. ',...... ltd ('f'MTI
 
t- P.rttcl. sht,.. c_ttnT tor'l'ltO 0..36
 
I_ lilt Conunt In perc... t 6 ..2 I:
 
S. A"re•• Speed of "'-Ichs 'n apI'I 5.0 ~ 
IJII AYltre,• .,.ili"t of v~lcl.. In Tans 25.0 Tons 
'I_ 1.""'.11 I"I&.Il'bar rtf wht.la OIl n!'llc.lt. '" wh...h 

"_ 'ueipltetien htlo taue! a,.. -::tt 'a({owlros:
 
'30 Day.. 1llith lID .. t t!'lln .Dt" cf "'rl:(plurlan
 
..... ()65 dl'" .. I3J c•.,-r.U!65 Illys. G.!.:.3a
 

e 
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OF MONT Ject: Flathead County 

Air Quality Control 

It,~\O). C100cC "'lltt HO.H ~tnJ""'f He .Sl
 
f(~lC,. 21911,b:l/'Tt 41' I.JO JC:j"lIifU
 

Qpf1'.tif:1 liI~1o: 1160 t!~/Tr
 

Vllhl,h Min l,..,.... lect~ 1COtO VKlItt
 
=.,tro; "fl'tCf'o('f I, }til tOt' ....uTin'.
 

IS" r",il.jet\" '.et~ 1& 1U~.".'f'Ifd tty U,. foU.",ir:; ~.tf~: 

t" ,.,.. ~·('l-/12)"($,'3(1)'" ~W/S '··0.'" (1114 l"·C.S~ ~1 

"lIt"l: 
(t T~ (&lnl,Ot' 'uU,t i" Llu/V"';tll' Jo:ill '.r.v.~te{(\'tlT) 
~. '."H,l, shll'lf 'C:1\n~t to,. tp ).0 
$" liU t"'Xln~ il\ ptrc:",,' 6.~ 1. 
,_ ....."...... 1i","u .' ....1II1cln ~"..,., ".0 """ 
\0111 ,", • .,.,• .,..il~t at ~h::hl In. 'u.s lS.G fonl 
1t; ,h.,..,. ~ .. a' ~"la. on ...e~d" , WIn.' 

'h hiWle" T\G pl"uipiutio" l.COOG 

lpU,. (\C~M1 ",..fJUH".'" lIu"JVI'lrHO.1J
 
un.). Ul06 l:Jlr'!'r 0" 5.60 lotld1!lt tt "J.O.l"O un/4ft
 

(I !.~"·t..1~l:)·Ul~)· t\ol/lluO.7·( 1011'>"'0. ~'H 

""'''4': 
._ tfl!1Cl hii11llm 'utv" ,,. \bf,rw..... \-c-UO Jlil.' 'l:f• ..".'.-d n'4T) ­
,. Panlel•• ltif\9 tcIn'ltMI fOf'Jl'\'IO I).)• 
• 'r Sitt tOl'!unr In P'''Cf''t· 6.1 J.

" ''''lft'''''' tpt4id af .,.."hlU (...
 '.0 _
 
v.- '*It''lIIr_,''' tIlet",c o~ \I''fIl'..;:h. I" rOl':f 1'.0 lent
 
.. '-'1")" ~r ." ~...l. Of\, v"""~cl.. '" ....."
 

PI_ "...~. MI pruip1cnfOt' 1.DODO
 

..""~ 1~~":I,lOf'll.: 

""to [Iliul.,. ',"cco,. 

fCN~Q)_ (tCOOO ",TlYl'),~.a~ ~bs.Mn)'D.')
 

UPIl1Q)" lOJ4 \"-/tf ." .z.O~ lVII-ill' .1' n~1» ln/'-, •
 

9 
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STATE OF MONTANA act: Flathead County
AIR QUALI Air Quality Control 

L 

V. E.isllng Ai. Qualiw Ind Im~lc;s 

On July I, 19S7 the En.i.onmenla' ',otection Agency (EPAlpromulgated new NOliona' 
Ambient A;t QuanlY Stlndar<:$ INAAOSI 10' particulale miner wilh an ae,odynamic 
diameter 01 10 microns Of llu (PM·l01. Due 10 exceedanc.s 011he national sllnd.rd. 
lor PM·l0.!he cilY of ItolispaU and th. nealby Evelgreen .ree hlV' be.n designOled by 
EPA as nonan.inmen! lor PM-l0. As. lesull ollllis designalion" EPA reQuited Ille 
Department 01 Health and EnvIronmental Sciences and lhe Flathead City,COlJ(llY Healll! 
Oepanmenllo submit the Kalispell pM·IO Slatl Implementalion Plan (511'1 to EPA in 
November. 1991. The SIP c~nsisltd of an emission conllol plan !hI! controlled lugitive 
dull emissions tram lO.ds. ~r1ling lou, conlllUClion. and demolition. since tet:hnicil 
stvelies oete.miMe! Inue sources to be tile mlior conlrlbutors al PM·10 .misslollS. 

Ale,plor modeling la II\ode; which i<llnl~les contributors O..ed on Ictual a'ea ano 
It\du$l,ill emissiollS and amtillnt dill} wes originally used 10 demonstlate attainment 01 
Ihe lederol PM·l0 "andlld. in the SIP. The EPA reQuited the oepanment 10 use a 
dispersion moder fa mode-l ....hrch ineorporatrs; eUowible .mission tiles from facilities) 
to .ssurt: that auainme'l can itHI be demonstrated if indlviGu801 sources are Dperating II 
their ma)lImum allowable "mission rates. 

After an analysis, the depar:.:T.lot dett,"mineo that f'''l''/H~:'' . - :!:<. -I L:;":::l; :: '!­
Mokko were in ,feme casu r,onexistent (no permit feQuiredl or sevefll rimes higher ::'",an 
actual emissions (ARM 16.S.1~031. Oispersion modelling tanducttd u.ing emiuions 
from the MT Mokko faciliw II its potential to emit «.minlons usaci.ted Wilh maximum 
des1gn capacity or OJ A"l1ited ty ARM 16.8.14031 in41cated lh01 MT Mold<o.eonlribUled 
significantly 10 Ihe PM·1O COnCenlll1ions In the Kalispell nonan.lnmen! area. 

In croer 10 demonstrate compliance t1hrough dispersion modelingl with the PM·10 
NMOS in the KalispoH nontttainmenl aJ••• it b neensary to re<luee cr estoblish new 
emIuiol\ limitations tor lh. MT MokkO lacility. The nllW e",i"lon limitations in 11\.;$ 
CSocument# in conjunctjon Vlltn similar Ilmitlliocu on othe' KII,lspaU .t"a facilities. 
demonstrates through dis~!5lon modeling that cornp~anee with Iht NAAQS lor PM·l0 
wi» be aWlined. Thul rtdcCt'oos in allowable emissions will bt en/arced lhrough a 
signed Sllpulaoion. 

With tile proper utilization ot existing control equipment Ind reasoneole control 
te~hniques (watering or application 01 duSt suppraUllnt) '01 haul road dlJ$t, tile MT 
Moklto lacility should be &btl! to opo..te 81 maximum design raleS snd remain in 
~ompliance wllh the slloulalld emi$$ion limitations. 

10 
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STATE OF MONTANA ect: Flathead County 

I 
AIR QUALI Air Quality Control 

Tne area is bounded ~y ijn.. from UTM Coord,nate 700000'11£"5347ooo,,,/;. e2!: to
 
704000mE. 534600OmN. south \0 704000m£. 5341000mN. we.t 10 703000tT;:.
 
53.:; lOOOmN, south 10 70JOOOmE. 53400oomN. weSt 10 70200OmE. 5340000"',~:,
 
south to 702000mE. 5339OO0mN. east 10 703OOOmE. 5339000"1, loulh 10
 

703OOOm£. 533800OmN. em 10 704000mE. 5338000mN. south to 704000m£,
 
S33600OmN. wnl 10 7:l2ooOmE, 533tlOOOmN. west 10 702OCOmE. 53J6ooorr:i.
 
soutn 10 702oo0mE. 533500cmN. wos, to 70oooomE. 5335000mN. non" 10
 
700000mE, 5340000mN. west to 6950oomE, 5340000mN, north to 695000m:.
 
5345OOOmN. eut to 7oo0oomE, 5345ooomN. Mnh to 1oooo0mE, 5341000m'L
 

VI fn\l'ltonmenul Assessment 

An ft\vironmlntat asse,ssment. required by the: Mor'lliina Envi'cr,mft\ti\l P(01ettion J<ct.
 
'''is completed tor this projeet. A copy is altached.
 

-
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STATE OF MONTAN ubject: Flathead County 
AIR QU TROL Air Quality Control 
I 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
AI' QualllY 8ur"U
 

CogsVl.!1 5uilding; H~ena. Montana 59620
 
(4061 444-3454
 

FINAL ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT lEA! 

Project or AppliClltion: MonlON Mo~ko_ AI' QUality Sdpulat10n for MUspall SIP. 

Description 01 p,oject: Montlna Mokl<o ope,at.. an existing IumbO' mill located at 955 
Whitelish Stage Road, in Kalispell. Montana. This facility manulact~re's dimension lumber for 
use in Iha constNction Indusl/Y. Tn. woOd wastes that this lacillty gene,ates is sold as a by· 
product ..Nch Is used in the manulacture 01 other YJood Pfodueu. 

Benellts .nd PurpOse 01 P-opo..l: On July L 1981 the Environmenul Protection Agency IEPAI 
p'orYl\i9at'd new Nalion,' Ambient Air Quality Stendards INAAOSI lor panic"lale mana, with 
en ae,odynamic diameter 01 10 ml<:on, or 1051IPM·101. Due to IXceeoances of the national 
standards for PM·l0, the city of Koti,pelt ano the nearby e".,gre." a'e. ha.. bee" o.oignared 
by EPA as nonaltalnme~t lor PM-IO AS a r.esult ollhis designation, EPA ,"qui,ed the 
Departm,nt 01 MIOlth and Envl,ontr.en181 Sciences and Iho Flathtld Clly·County Health 
Department to submit Ihe Kalispe!1 PM· I 0 SllIte implementation fie, ISIP) to EPA In 
NO\flmbef, 1991. :Th. stipulation k:enlifies the emi.,ion SOurces 1M makes enlorceibi• 
• mis.ion tirnitatlons Ind the operation 01 control eovipment and te:hnique. which whe" 
conslder~ ....ith simile' limilations on olher Kalispell I'ta sou'c" old aehieoe lhe PM·l0
 
NAAQS.
 

Celcripti'On _nd an.aIV$is ,,1 reason.~ ••hernltlVtS whenever ,ltt:m.tivts Ire fe4SQn,bly 
.",ttable and prudenl to- consider: No reason'ble Idum.tive:s. exist. 

A listing and appropriate evaluation of mitigalion. 5lipuiatioflS and CIlher controls enlorceable b~
 

the 8llenc~ or another gO/e,nment £glnCY: A [lSI 01 enlo/claol. conditions a,e contained in
 
Ih. signed ai' quality Stlpulalion.
 

Rc~ommendadon: An EIS Is: not rt~tJirllld. 

II an EIS Is needed, and if approprilte. uPlain'the reasons lor p'.par'ng lhe EA:
• 

11 an EIS ia not raqulred, explain ....h~ the EA Is an appropriate level of analylls: Thl e",luions 
Irom lhis ptant will not cl,angt. This eetiOn me~.. the com,ol eou!:>men! and eOlltrol 
techniques at the plant en'o,uable end usu,es INt the e"'issions from Ihls facilily ..h.n 
considered with simila' omission limitations al othe, sources wHI Ir'.aln the PM-IO NAAQS. 

Othe' g'oups or agoode. contaete~ 0' whiCh may hI...e overlappin. jurisdiction: No"•. 

Indi\l'iduills or groups e01'\uibYting tcnhi$ EA: Department of Healt~ and Envrronm.ental
 
SCI.~... Ai' Quality Bur.au.
 

EA preparecl bv: MiChael GI••ln
 
Date: July 22. 1993
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1 BEFORE THE BOARD OF HEALTH AND ENVIRO~TAL SCIENCES 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

·In the Matter of compliance of 

SUbject: F y 

pack and company, Inc., 
4 Kalispell, Montana, with 40 CFR STIPULATION 

50.6, National Ambient Air 
5 Quality Standard tor Particulate 

Matter and ARK 16.8.821, Montana 
6 Ambient Air Quality standard for 

PH-IO . 

7 -~-------------------------------

The Department of Health and Environmental Sciences 
9 

("Departlllent"), and pack and company, Inc. ("Pack"), hereby 
10 

stipulate and agree· to all 'the following paragraphs 1-18 
11 

inclusive, including the exhibits as referenced below, in re­
12 

gard to the above-captioned IDII.tter and pre&ent the 5ame tor 
13 

consideration ·and adoption ·by the Board of Health and Envi­
14 

ronmental Sciences ("Board"): 
15 

16 
A. BACKGROUND:
 

17
 
1. . on JUly 1, 1987, the Unj.ted States Environmental 

18 
Protection AgBncy ("EPA") promull1ated national ambient air 

19 
quality standards for particulate lIiatter (llieasured in the 

20 , . 
ambient air as PM-10, or particle5 with an aerodyna~lc diame­

21 
ter le5s than or equal to a nOlliinal 10 microlDeters) ("partic­

22 
ulate matter NAAQS"). The annual standard of 50 micrograms 

23 
per cubic lIIeter (annual arithmetic lIean) , and the 24-hour 

24 
standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour average 

25 
concentration), were promulgated by EPA pur5uant to section 

26 
109 of the Federal .clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, tt ~., as 

27 

(8'l'Il'llU'l'IOH) 
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....anded by the Clean ~ir Act Amendment. bf 1~90 ("Act") •
 

2
 2. Section 110 of the Act requires each state to sub­

, :::lit an hIp lelllenta tion plan for the controL of each air pol­

lutant for which .. national ambient air quality lltl'ln~ard has 

5 been promulgated. Since a standard has been prolllulqated for 

particulate matter, the State of M"!nt"n,, i" r ..quired to "ub­

:>i t an implementation plan for particulate matter to EPA. 

3. Sectlon 75-2-202. MCA, require" the Board to e"tab­

9 iHah alllbient air quality standards for the state. Sections 

10 ~ ;5-2-111 (3) and 75-2-401, MCA, elllpOller the Board to issue 

u !: crders upon a hearing before the Board concerning co",pliance 

12 ij~ith natiOnal and ,tate ambient air quality standards. 

13 II 4. On April 29, 1988. the lloard adopted state a:nbient 

H " ...1r quality standards for PH-IO, including an annual standard 

15 of .50 micrograms per cubic meter' (annual lIrlt~etic llIelln). 

16 end II 24-hour standard ot ~50 ~croqram5 per cubic meter (24­

17 hour Olvera.." conc*ntration). MlM 1(;.8.621 ("PM-10 MAAQS") • 

18 5. On Auqu$t 7, 1987, the Raiispell area was desiqnat­

19 ad as ... Group I llrQll by EPA. 52 Fed. Reg. 29383- Pursuant 

20 to the Federal Clean Air Act all Group ( &:.-ea.s, including 

21 J(alispell, are designated by operation of 1...... to be in non­

22 attainment for the particulate matter HAAQS. 42 U.S.C. 

23 7407 (d) (4) (B/ . as ecanded. I'\Irther, the Act des!..n. ted the 

24 J<alispen arta as a "moderat." PM-IO nonllttainment ares. 42 
,I 

liS anended. For ereas dasiqnated as "moder­25 lu.s.c.7513(0),
 

26 .ten 
t the state vas required to SllbJ:Iit to EPA an !mplelllenta­

27 i 

(8TIPUUfIOll) 
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tion plan no later than on~ year trom enactment ot Nove~er 

15, 1990 amendments to the Act. 42 U.S.C. 751)a(a)(2). The 

area encompassed in ~ lllOderate n"nattainment designation 

4 (hereafter "Kalispell nonattllinment area") gen8:,ally includes 

5 thee City or J(alispell ancl that .portion at Flathead County 

6 within the vicinity of the l>oundar,ies ot the City ot Kali­

spell. A map at the Kalispell nonattainment area is attached 

8 to the Stipulation as Exhibit A and by thh reterence. iB 

9 incorporated henin in its entirety as put. of this docu",,.;'t. 

10 Pack is located outside of the Kalispell non-attainment aree 

II boundary. 

6. Pesults at air quality sampling and monitoring froo 

1) 19R6 through 1991 heVl' ''e,,01\strllvd vlo1atlo,",s within tn. 
14 Kalispell nonattainment area of the 24-hour standard con­

15 tained in beth the particulate matter IIMQS and the PM-10 

16 19.AOS. 

17 7. on Novenher 25, 1991, Governor Stepheno, subni tted . 
16 to EPA an i~pl••entatian plan tor ~elispel1, Montana, demon­

19 atrating attainment at the particulate lIatter NAAQS. The 

20 b.ple~entetion plan relied upon the rece,tcr aodelinq tech­

21 nique knovn as chelllical !lUI" balance {CKBI to identity the 

22 lIajat: ..mbsion source. contributing to noncollpllance. The 

23 illlpl&lllentetion plan conaillted at an elllhs1on. control phn 

2~ that controlled t~qitiv. dusts emissions troll roads, parkinq 

2$ lots, construction and demolition projects, and bat:ren 

26 ground. 

27 

(ITl:1'QU'fION) 
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8. On April 29, 1992.' EPA notified Governor Stephens
 

2
 that the Kalispell implementation plan could be condition&lly 

J 'approved if certain deficiencies were corrected. A deficien­

cy identified by EPA was that the emission limitations SIlt 

5 for industrial sources (or in some cases fer industrial sour­

6 ces vhere there was no emission lim~tation set at all) could 

'7 result in significant emission increases above the eJ:lission 

8 levels occurrin9 during the source apportionment modeling 

9 study (CMB). Furthermore, such potential e~i5Sion5 increases 

10 [were not accounted tor in the partiCUlate matter NAAQS demon­

111.stre~1cn ot at":ainment. 

12 'I 9. On June 15, 1992, Governor Stephens sUbmitted" 

13 letter to EPA committinq to additional analysis utilizin9 

14 dispersion modeling technique on th~ Kalispell area industri- ­
1S a1 sources. It the dispersion modeling indicated that a 

16 source si9niticantly impacted the nonattainJl\Qnt area, the 

17 Governor further committed to developinq new emission limita­

18 tions on tho Ka.lispell ar.... industrial sources which 1oI0uld 

19 de~¢nstratQ attain=ant ot the particulate .attar NAAQS .
• 

.20 10. The results ot the aarlier O(B lIedelinq study were 

21 in part dependent upon the level of actual elQissions from the 

22 ,various· sources in the Xalispell area ~urin9 the stUdy p.,ri ­

23 od. However, and based upon a review of the allowable emis­

24 sions tor those same sources, the department is cor.ce:ned 

25 that the allolfable .... i8.ion8 do not correlate well to the 

26 actual emissions occurring during the period of CMB analysis. 

27 

(Sl'll'llLA:rION1 
.( 
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1 For example, in the case o.f Pack, some emission points are 

not subject to emissions limitations, and other emission 

points have emissions limitations that are significantly 

higher that the actual emissions during the CKe stUdy. 

5 11. Dispersion modeling sryalysis has been conducted by 

6 the department for the Kalispell nonattainment area. The 

7 dispersion modeling incorporates the allowable emission rates 

from the s"urces of, PM:-IO emissi"ns in the Kalispell non­

9 attainment area t" determine the extent of their respective 

10 contributi"ns to the ambient levels of PH-IO. Based upon the 

11 results of this m"daling, the PM-IO emissi"ns from PacK were 

12 identified as a significant 'contributor to ambient.levels of 

13 PM-IO in the Kal15pell nonattainment area. As used in the 

H preceding sentence, the terlll, Usiqnificant" means that the PH­

15 10 emissions trom Pack, When m"deled, were greater than 5 

i6 micrograms per cubic meter impact tor at least one receptor 

17 point within the Kalispell nonattainment area, consistent 

18 with the federal Clean Air Act, implementing regulations 

19 found at .0 cn Part 51, and pertinent EPA guidance. Botti'...•. ' 

:,' 
20 parties 'agree that based upon these"modeling results, and 

21 notwithstanding the location of Pack outside of the Kalispell 

22 nonattainment area, revised emis.ion limitations tor Pack are 

23 necessary 'to demonstrate compliance with the particulate 

24 mat~er NAAQS. The department has performed additi"nal model­

25 ing using revi..ed emission rate. for Pack and other sources 

26 in the Kalispell area to determine the level of emissions 

27 

(8'Uf~TIOIl) 

5 
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which achieves the particl.llllte matter NMOS. Based upon 

2 these lllod.lin~ results, the depart,.ent ,and Pack agree to the 

~ revised e,,1ss10n limitations for Pack, as set forth in Exhib­

4 it. 2. 

5 

6 8. 

1 12. The parties to this Stipulation agree that any such 

8 "mission limi"ations placed on pack must be enforceable by 

9 both the department and EPA. To this end, the parties have 

10 I negotiated specific limitations and conditions that are to be 

11 "applicable to Pack. The specific conditLons Which comprise 

12 il, these U"itations are contained in Exhibit B to th.is stipula­

13 tion (entitled "Emission Limitations and oonditioos, Pack and 

14 compeny, Inc.") "'bleh 111 attached hereto llnd by this refer­ -
15 ence is incorporated herein in its entirety as part of this 

16 document.
 

17 13. 80th pert.ies understand and agree 1:hat if EPA finds
 

18 the l<alispe.ll imple,...ntation plan 'incomplete or disapproves 

19 the plan, or it future' violations of the partiCUlate matter 

20 NAAQS or PH-l0 s1:andar4,MAAOS occur, •this Stipula1:1on may be 

21 renegotieted and made enforceable through an associated Board 

22 Order or si.ply superseded by a SUbsequent order of the Soard 

23 upon notice 0: hearing­

24 14. The Department is the state eger.cy that 1s pri~ari­

2S ly responsible for the development and implementation of 1:he 

26 state Implementation Plan under the Federal Clean Air Act, 

27 

( STUULI\'1'ION)
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section 75-2-112(2) (c), MCA. Under Sections 75-2-101, rt 

~., the Board is required to protect public hilalth and 

welfare by limiting the levels and concentrations of air 

pollutants ~ithin the state. Such responsibility includil" 

the adoption of emission standards (Section 75-2-203, MCAl 

and the issuance of orders [Secti0!1s 75-2-111 (3), 75-2-401, 

~CA) to eff6c~u~te compliance ~ith national and state ambient 

air quality standards. 

15. The parties to this Stipulation agree that upon 

finding the limitations and conditions contained in Exhibit B 

to this 'StipUlation to be necessary for the Kalispell non­

attainment area to meet the particulate matter NAAQS and the 

PM-l0 KAAQS, the Board has jurisdiction to require the impo­

sition of such limitations and conditions. and may adopt thil 

same as entorceable measures applicable to Pack. 

16. The conditions and limitations contained in Exhibit 

B to this Stipulation are consistent with the provisions of 

the Montana Clean Air Act, Title '75, Chapter 2, MCA. and 

rules ~romulgated pursuant to that Act. 

17. My obli9ations in this stipUlation and attached 

Exhibit B that are more strillgent than conditions set forth 

in an air ,quality permit issued to Pack, supersede the less 

stringent permit conditions. 

18. Accordinqly, the parties to this Stipulation 3gree 

thet it ~ould be consistent with the terms and intent ot this 

StipUlation for the Board to issue an Order imposing the 

(S'UPllLA'UOII) 
7 
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1 

5 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

terms in this Stipulation and the li~itations and conditions 

contained in £~~ibit B of this Stipulation, and adopting the 

SA~e as enforceable ceasures applicable to PaCK. 

,
J • 

. BV .I:.:,:;: .. ~~~:!;~ ;.:~,' 'i 
M:tcrne'f 

DATE 

MONTANA DEPARTMENT or 
KULTH AII0 'EINrROHIIEIITAL 

"'''~.BY ~J~'h"J? .. 
. Robert ~l::o: 
Dit"ectot" 

/. ~'QrI 
BY IN Vi)"\.......
 

TIliIoth)/C Baker .. 
Attorney 

DATE __1..j.J.J1t..:,7.;./..J.'i..::):.- _ -

15 

16 

17 

1&1 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

2S 

26 

27 

(UU!TU'1'IONj 
8 

Page: 175 of 235 -



Flathead County 
Air Qualit Control 

176
 



-

V'~....,;I__------------- ___ 

ea ounty 
Air Quality Control 

o ram 

C 

£XHIllIT S
 
EMISSION UMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS
 

Pack and Company, Inc. 
2355 Highw.y 93 North 
Kalispell, MT 59901 

The abO.....nam.d company Is here'N1ftu 'eferted to as 'Pack' 

SeClion I; Alleeled F.cllities 

A.	 Equipment: A. S\Ationlry 1957 SUnsleei lAM 5000 Uphall pi.", (200 TPHI
 
SI,i.1 '854 With I 5talUlt41 WeI 5cl\lbber • Model 260011.. inslilled in 1977.
 

B.	 PllnllOCllion: 2355 Highw.y 93 North ISWl4. NW14, Sec 31, T29N, R21W,
 
Flatl1eld COunw).
 

Section 11: Umitltions .nd COfldillon, 

A.	 Emission Umitations 

1.	 Pick .".U ope"10 .nd m.lnttin Ih, wtt se,uDber Ind "II OtMr emi.sion
 
control equipment Ind ulirae In techniques spldfied in this stipuillion '0
 
pto"'ide the me.imum .Ir polhnion cont,OI for wMcI1 they we,. de.lgnod.
 -

2.	 AU vi.ible .mluians from ,he ••pll&n plant stack ere ~mil.d 10 20%
 
opacity'. (ARM 16.8.14041
 

3.	 PlICk shan not cau.. Of 1",lIom. '0 be disclll'l/fd 1n10 th••tmosphere
 
from "',uI roads, 'CC"S ,o.ds. 01 u.. GI-II pllnl eru any visible
 
fugitive emlukln. lIIat exhibit o~' of 5" or grfttllf. (MCn
 

I 
4.	 Pade wI ..Pt .n unpaved panJon. of the lIIu! _ds••~eSS fOads, .nd 

···ltl. geneial pIent .... wlth w.ter. chemicalllust ~nt andlo,
 
acceptable oil or asph.ll ptl>due:ts u necem~ to rnainuin cOmpnlnce
 
wlth tha 5" opaclty ImlIallan.(RACn The "It by Peck Concrete of .ny
 
dusl supptusenll, includinG .ny oil or asphalt produe:ts, shan b. in
 
compn.nCI wlltlan lOIlllcabla local, lltate or federal ,","ronm.mel
 
,equltctnents. • 

. 5,	 Pad! shan not Cluaa or .",home to be dlscharged IntO the almOsphef.
 
irom'malerlll 'ttioi'e; 'and *tori'g. mil Iny viaible emiulons Ihat
 
..hibllOPlcity' of 20% Of greet"'. (ARM 16.8.1401)
 

6.	 AAl)/\.lt plant TSP emillions are Gmited 10 0.10 ~'ldscf Ind 21.00 Ibs/hl'. 

, Opeci'(y shall be dete'.....ed according 10 40 CFA. Part 50, Appendix A, Method 9 VisuII
 
Oelerm;"&1;On of Op.aelty 01 Emlss1on. Itom Station"", Sow·cu.
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7.	 Asph.IT plant PM·IO emissions are limited \0 0.10 gr/dscl and 21.00 
Ibslhr. 

8.	 A d.vic. to measure the pressure drop lmagn.h.lic gaug•• mInometer. 
etc.l an thl control device (w.t ,crubb.r. blghous•• Itc.1 shlU b. 
inmll.d Ind mlintalned. Pressure drop 'hIli b. mlasured In Inches 01 
water. Tempenltur. Indicltors It tho control device Inl.t Ind outlet must 
be insnll. d Ind mlintlined. 

9.	 Th. original ..phllt production rat. Is nmited to 200 tons!hour. It Is 
recognized that the Pack uphall pllnt il gov.rned by In existing Air 
Quality P.rmit. In addition to the t.m'll 01 this Stipulation (Air Quality 
P.rmit 'I I 251. Notwithstanding the limitation contain.d in this 
Stipulation, Pick shIll have the opportUnity to seek an Incr.... in the 
lllowe~ production rIte by reque.ting thlt the O.plnment co~sider an 
IIt.rl,ion to the existing Air QUliity P.rmit. Simillrly. Pack i. not 
for.closed by this Stlpul.tion Irom ..eking an Air Quality Permit from the 
O.p..."""nt for the utili..tion 01 Idditlonll .quipment on-sil•. Pick 
r.cognizes that b.'ore the Deplr1m.nt mly approve any altemion to the 
existing Ail Quality Permit, 01 Issue an Iddltlonal Air QUIlity P.rmit for 
the use 01 Idditlonar .quipment on·sit•• the .misslons lrom the p.rlnitt.d 
Ilcility or Ilcifitle. mu.t b. r.vi.wed lor their impacts on PM- t 0 Imbi.nt 
air quality, Ind the Depanm.nt mlY withhold epprovll if such implcts 
Ir. lound 10 b. UnBcc.ptabll. . 

10.	 Once a stack teSI is performed. Ihe ••phlll production rIle is limited to 
the averlge production late during the last source leSt demonstrating 
compliBncl. As noted Immedialely lbovl In Plrlgraph No.9, Ind 
nOlwilNtlnding this Iimltltion, Pick shaU hIve Ih. opponunity to ••ek 
to Inet..s. Ihls production rate or otherwise Idd to ilS production 
ClPOd!y, .. mlY b. consistent with the obfigltion .nd dU1V of Ih. 
O.plrtm.nt to ensure thl' th.r. Ire nol unlcc.ptlble Imp.ct. on PM-I 0 
Imbient lir quality. .. 

, 1.	 ,Thl uphllt pllnt op.r~ti~n,1s Iimitld 10 8760 h~ursIY.lr. 

B.	 . Emission T.sting 

1.	 A lourc. lest must be conducted and complilnc. demonstrlted within 
320 day. lrom Ihe dlle Ollhl signed stlpulltion, 

2.	 An E?A method I -5 source lest must be performed on the ..phlll pllnt 
, wverv four ye.... to ~emonltr8tl compnllll:. with Section II.A. i. Sind 6. 

3.	 The lem shall consiii ·olthr.. nins. "ch 'of'lIt least 60 minutes 
durltion. The tlSt shell b. conductad 1n compilllnce with thl 
requirements 01 40 CFR Pin 60, Subpln A. Gen.ral Provisions; EPA 
R.f.renc. Methods 1-5, 40 CFR Pan 60, Appendl" A, Ind 40 CFR PIn 
60 Subpan I. 

, 2	 Finalldpulatioll: t,,7113 
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4.	 An EPA Metnod 9 opaci1V test must also be performed In I;onjunct<on 
wiTh the plIr.il;ulate tUIS to demonstrall I;Omplianc:e ""ilh I;QndiTicn 
SKtion 11.A.'. ms lUI shan COIU!SI 01 ltIlny 6-rninule l ....tr~ e 
obu_Iions wllh len ollh..a obser<ations being conducted during ••ch 
part]culllle leSl Nn. 

5.	 The iUI$ Idantified In lubsill;tiQns 1-4 abo..- musl be ccndueled in 
campl/anl;e with Ihe pt..lesl notification and reponing requitamenls of 
tht AOe', C~nce Source T.st Ptolocol. 

6.	 Produel'cn field dala Sheen must be luaplied 35 pan of lhe lest "pan. 
Since aaphall prodUCllen ",ill be 6mllad 10 lhe ever.g. production tlte 
dUMg the lUI. il is suggested Iha lest b. perlormed al tha high..t 
production r,le practfcal. 

7.	 The AOe mUSt be notified 01 tha lesl Iiva worl<lng o.ys before lhe le.t is 
scheduled to be perform.d. Tha AOB must 'Iso be notifi.d lhe day 
bollora th. leSt Is performed 10 conlirm the lest. The rO$ponsiblJity 10' 
nOlilieaton is tllat of the owner/operator. 

B.	 Pressure drop on the conlrol device and lemllt1alures will be recOrded 
during the lest and repotted as pArt ollhe tUI result•. 

-

3 

Date 
1993 Page: 179 of 235 

-



OF SUbject: Flathead County 
Air Quality control 

C. .Reporting Requirements 

1. , The operator must maintain ol\-slt, records showing daily preduction
 
rates for the current calendar year. These records shall be .vailable for
 
InspeC'tion by the department end must be submitted to the depertment
 
upon request.
 

2.	 Pack shali retain diiiy prOduction numbers for a minimum of five (5)
 
years.' .
 

3.	 Pack shall provide en annual report identifying any daYI in which the 
hours of operation. or the process fit,. I" S.etion li,A. Ire exceeded. 
ine report shall be submitted by March \ of eachy.... 

4.	 Annual production information ShBIi be aubmined In writi!lll to the AOB
 
by March 1 of the following calendar year. The Inlormation shall inciuee:
 

al	 Tons of uphilt produc'd. 

bJ	 Hours 01 operBlion. 

c)	 Type and amount of fuel used for the plant. 

dl	 Fugitive dust inlormatlon consisting 01 a listing of all plant
 
vehicles Including the following lor each vehicle type:
 

I)	 Number of vehicles; 
ii)	 Vehicle type;' 
'IIi)	 Vehlell w,ight, loaded 
Iv)	 Vehicle weight, unloaded; 
vI	 Number of tires on vehicle; 
vi)	 'Avel1lge trip length; , 
vii)	 Averagl number of tri~s alVlualiy; 
VIII)	 Avel1lg1 vehicle speed; . 
Lx)	 Ar.. of actlvltY: and 
xl	 Vlhlcll fUll usage (g..oHne or d'sel) annual 

Wtli. 

l)	 Fugitive dust control lor haul roads and general plBnt Brea: 

I.	 Hours of oplration of wallr wcu. 
Ii.	 ApprlCltion IChldule lor chemical dUll supprusant if 

appUoable. 

O.	 . The department may rlquire addltionli emlnions testing on sources c'
 
amissiona per ARM 16.8.704, Tilting Requiremants.
 

E.	 PBek mUll maintain a copy of the air quality stipulation at the Kalispell rudy mix 

4 
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site and make 'tnat '::.y e\laU.bl~ for inspection- by darIrtment perSCInnel upon
requ.sl. 

F.	 Pick shall comply wr.;; ail Other alloiic.ble state, ledlral, aM looallaw$ aM
 
regulations.
 

Section III: General Conditions 

A.	 Inspection· The 'ecipler>! $hall IUCW tllt dapanmen:'. rep,esentatives eOCf)U to
 
the 80u,ce at all ,,,"en.ole tlm,," fo' the puilloss 01 mlldng In$peetlon.,
 
SUN.yS, tolieclinO umplu. ObtlinlJ'lg dltl, luditl~ any mor,il(,rinll equipment
 
leEMS, CERMS) 0' obutVing Iny monitoring or tesling, Ind otherwise
 
conduttin,g all neeuu", fune:tlons 'elated to this stipulltion.
 

B.	 Compliance with SU1\ltU and Regu1ltion; • Sp«ltic lisling of requirements,
 
limltltion., and condlllon$ Contained herein dou not relieve the applicant from
 
compliance with "II 'opfIeIDI. IlaMes and admlniSlralive regulations including
 
amendme",u theratc, ncr waive the ';gt\( 01 the deparunenl 10 re\luir.
 
compliance with all l.pliCabie Stltllles aM t~mm;'lTalive regulations, including
 
ameodmec-'ls 1he~ttc.
 

C,	 Et"lforc..emen': • Vio!~tlcn:5 of limitat~!'ls. con-d'itions ind ff'=.uitem.nt5 contained
 
herein may censtilvte ,rounds fer P.n.alliu.
 

-
." 
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IMPLEMENT 
AIR QUALITY CONT 

Analysis of Condirions 
Pack and Complny, Inc, 

I.	 Introduction 

A.	 Equipment 

A stltionlry 1967 Stansteel 'RM 5000 ISphil! pllnt (200 TPHI Serial '654 
with I Stlnsteel Wet Sc'ubber· Model'~60A, installed in 1977. 

B.	 Process Description 

This p1lnt produces esphelt for use in construeti<ln, replit, Ind maintenlnce of 
,oads and high~ays. 

C.	 Facility location 

Pack ope'ates a stationlry Isphllt pllm Ind I reldy mix concrete batch pllnt in 
I g,avel pit It 2355 Hwy 93 Nonh (SWl" , NW14. Sec 31, T29N, R21W, 
Flathead County) In thl Kllispell nonanlinment erea. The 1967 Stlnsteel IRM 
5000 asphllt pllnt is permanently located It this pit. 

II.	 Appliclble Rules and Regulations
 

A, ARM 16.8, Subchapte, 8, Ambient AI, Ouality, Including but not limited to:
 

ARM 16.8.821 Ambient Ai, QuaWty Standerd fo' PM·1O. This section states 
that nO PI,son may caUle or contribute to concentrations of PM·l0 In the 
.mbient ai, which exceed the set Itindace.i. 'S~I Seetion V) 

B.	 ARM 16.8, Subchapte, 9, P,eventlon of SlgniflClnt Oeterio'atlon • This facility is 
not a PSD lource since thll flcirtty Is not a listed sou'ce Ind the potential to 
emit is below 250 Ions per ye.' of lOy pollutant. 

C.	 16.8 SubchaPte' 14, Emission Standaods, Including but not limited to: 

1.	 ARM 16.B.1401 Panlcut.le Mane" Alrbome. 'ThIs .ection ,equires an 
opacity limitation of 20" for III lugiwe emission sou,ce•• 

2.	 ARM 18.8.1403 ~icullt. Mlner,lndustrial P,oce... Tltls section 
states tl\at no pe,son shaU elUle, Illow. 0' permit to be dilcha,ged Into 
lhe outdoor atmosphere from eny operelion. process, 0' activity. 
particullte matte' In excUi of the amnunt determined by using lhe 
l.ollowtng equltion: 

Allowlble Emissions. 55 120J ton'/n')'" . 40 • 58.51 Ibslf". 

Tlte enfo'ceable total plniculete mane, eminion limit i. 21.00 Ibslh,. 
the,eto,e the lource Is In compUlnce. 
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3.	 "'''.\\ 16.8.1404 V,s:ele Ait COMs""nants. This section teQu;rls an
 
opacity lim~ation of 20% frof'/'. an stl"'" con,uueud 0' Ilt"ed 'inee
 
Nov,mber :;3. 1969.
 

4.	 16.8.1423 SlIndards 01 Ptrlormanca 10' New Station.ry So,,'c.,
 
(NS;>S). This plant was col1$tr,,~,d in 1961 so NSPS {40 CFR Pan 60.
 
gerlltal p,o-.;.Ions, and Subpart' Hot Mix Asphal, Facilties) does not
 
.pply.
 

Und." section 169(,11 1llCI ollhe amer.cled Clun Air Act 01 1990, moderate .,ea State 
Im~emenfatfon Plsns {SiP'sl must contain ""I$onably available cont,ol measures' 
(RACMI 10' the 0011\101 of PM·10 emissioM. RACM 10' stationary so",ees Is ,ne 
appl:COllcn of reuonably a""ilabl, control tKhnolollY IRACTI. Since tn.. Kalispell area 
hIS b<!en designated as a nonanairlment 10' 1'11.·10 by EPA. RACT must be applied to 
those mtkm,ry souree-s which causf Of' ~tnr;:bu\e to th~ nonanainl1" ent sre-I. 

A RACT determination is reQui,ed lor: 

A.	 Asphalt F',anl Slac~EmlS$ions 

Pack's upJ1alt plant wu eonstw~ed In 1967. and the'efo'e, NSPS doe, not 
apply. Th, dlpa"ment hn determined that B.t.CT fo, p,e-NSPS Isph.!! pJana is 
In emi..lon limita,ion 01 0.10 9,/ds<:f and 20% opaoity. Tn., plant wu ,••ted 
In 1988 and the Ie,"!" wwad emi,siot\4 at 0.092 gldscf. Since BACT Is ­more st~n9en, than RACT and ,Na ..pha" plant meets BACT. the flACT 
,equirement'ls /TIft. • 

E,	 Material rrenster Fugitive EmiS$lon> 

MeT lor mlleriallflnsler points fot SOUICes 01 thi$ type has b<!on determined
 
by the departlMnt to be In.. use of wsW of ch~ lIabffiUllon so as to
 
mlintai" complJance ...ilh a 20% opacity fomitation.
 

C.	 Fugitive Road Oust Emissions 
, . 

RAeT la' fugitive lO.d dust ,mi"Jons lor lou,ea 01 thi, tvpe ha, beon
 
dettrrnin~ bV th. depanment to be the un of Wit.., 0' cJ1emic'lf .,.bilizatlon so
 
IS to mlint~n eo",p"anee WitJ1 I 5% opaelTV &mitatJo....
 

2 
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IV. Emission In....ntory 

...................................................................................".
 
hJlf'I'~ t 'L...,t D"" I,..,.,. ".9&
U..."tor, kl"l'eN, It.., ..... Iur 175.n 
t6Ld ,.U~,.,'h- 1W1C-\ tnt .1.6D 
"l,jl J...a 0.15 

• Ined: CIn .'lti", 1760 '*"1...... 
hhy ""uiDft bUt (httntht) ft 

flO ""'0 

J..JI!.\t PI.". I)NS Ory., '~.1lO 504.00 In.1O '''.'. 1t2... J~O.'Ou ....nOt". ",........~,. • ..,., Il • .., Nll.Oll '44.00 
"'1. 1.••rtUU Iilttel1ftt UO.1Il 1".00 
hill lclC!a eo.ltYJ I." 0.41 ........._	 .
 

'.ll,t_ 'roc... tau I ZOO .-ns, 
"ou:n AIHhlW IU"~ 2-4500 _'~:f'I, (JI.,.I- 'f"~"" A1rflotl httl
 
I..".. of ........ io,\:: 1760 tw/yr ~ "hr,.,
 

lslu'lft "cUriO. '0 .rJdtc' tWT Oet...."-'th..l:) 
C.a\c"l..tl ...t fI.l0 .,'.d -WOO .dlll!" • 'moo ,btl.. • 14! .lrvhr • Z1." U.hl,r 

21 ..00 ,.."'" • 1760 fl;r/~ .. 0.G00'5 lont"" .. '1." t ....,.,... 
1\.00 ,_ • 24.' ••1<101 • !G4.DO 1i0oi..., 

l,a1..'fW' he'.,.: '4."036 "'/1.. CU'I( ,..-Q5 ..QIz-OJ 1 ,.,.116)
 
blC\l4.'U.... Gc.G.J6 1.tllII"'" • 100 1,",,~ • , ~ZO \~ •
 

t~to nil/It, • t1tD twtyr • O.0CG5
 1...,1-.. )1.'" .....,,,. 
r.JO I.....r • ".0 "',.". • In.la, IlloJo., 

,', .......,
 
lal..tM '.htl G.UI PlaItQl'i (.Afne 1"05·002·01, ,... '1.)
(.ah~lhtt"'2	 ...m \t./~· ~ t.-..Ar • 1.... \.,.,.
 

' .•'0 'blnf • 8760 Mlyt • 0..0005 ItlN/lb .i4.n 1_",.
 
'.10 I.....' • 14 •• two., • IJO.40 1i0oi.1
 

ttl Uf•• IQl'\a1 

IIIl..1~'''''''1 0.0)1 IN't.,.. ¢"fllC J·05".QOl·a,. "" 1"1
 
C.b:"ht\O"lIol.
 0..03' "-/tGIII • NO '''/II' • 1.60 a-./""

r,.6( Itlllfar • 1760 h,fYr .. O.OOOS t_/l~. J3..~ ';ont/yr" 
1..M lWlw -- 24 ..0 .r/_ .1aZ.40 italMy 

3 
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r!tlutcn hctr.r: 0.013 'NHon C,,'S1( J"O~·DOt"D1., ,... 1161 
Calc"hti"-I	 0.1)1) ll!a/tCW'l· 100 ronsltlr • '4.60 1"/1"
 

\4.60 Ibl/hr • 1760 t.rfYr - 0.C005 toni/lb· 6l.fS tot\t/yr
 
U,.6G lta/tt... 14.0 P'trI6.., • UO.4C lbl/di.y
 

Pt.,..tI 'it'lli: itO tt/'l6/ttr (Au-t.. Dtalt1'l)
 
IMUf"I. 0' ClPtutllW\l t7to hr/yr 24 'rld6y
 

IlIifufM ',ctorl 0.1 lobi/ten. C,lFUC l"OS·QOl·O~~ pql "" 
t.lcl,ll.tICl'lS:	 0.20 tbl/ton • zno tOl"ll/l'tr • '0'.00 lbll/Jllr
 

"C.~ 'btf"'~. 51!' tv!,!" - C.~ teMftb" "~.::~ t:"'!yr

It:.OO lbUl'IIf • 2'4.0 kfiUy • t60.00 lta/eay
 

bh'fCl"! huor: O.QJ IbI:/ta'\ (Ause )·OS~GQ2".Ol, .... ",)
 
taICloltulcn.: G.M (hilton -- zoo lcnl/tlr II '.00 't.,nr.r
 

6.00 lb1./l'I-r • 8160 hr/rr • O.*s t~/'b • 2"6.18 tonsJ.".
 
6.GO lta''''f • 2f..O ~r/4l.,. • 1&.4.00 lbl/OlW
 

:~H .An,..,t, .'l"llntl"l9 

'roc"_ tar,: 100 t ...",,," ( • .ul~ Du1t'\-J
 
"ours of ClJ»,....~lcn: 1160 Itu,t It. !'Ir/d.,
 

t.illiCll"l F.etor, 0.\0 '"Iron (Ar'IC l~OS"002~04. IQt 1'6) 
• b1C'\1ltUCft.: D. to U./Gn • 100 t __/h, • 20.00 l./Pl, 

10.00 t,,"'r • '160 tI,.J.". • D..lXlCl' tor'a/lb • 11.160 '«wI,,!'
 
~.ao lbaA, - Z,,~O hrJdMf. 4aC ..OQ ,..,.,..
 -

"-'D ~.tltfcntl 

...r.. IM '~'6.r: 0..04 'biJIton t,Unc: )""·001"04, ,.... 1'6)
 
"'",I.atlaNI! 0.0;1, './ton· iOQ tOi'\l.","' - ...00 'l11/'tl:r
 

1.00 tM/llr - 1160 ,.r/orr II O.OGOS tCf'al/'• • 15.. 04 t __/yf'
'.110 'i0oi.' •;K.O ."My • m.Oj) II.'•• 

~'l,;; I." 
OJ-ntt,.. .cul'"a.: "110 awr..r;r
 
V"'lcU .U.. Trawled: 34& W~"r (ht1-.tll'd bI:Md ~ -.al.,. ~tl.. Utt)
 

t.orltr.t fffld.-.ey 11 'SOl'.' ...t.,..... 

'" ••lutM '..ct., h dlt.,..iMd ~ tift folhvillt ..-,1.,1: 

,- 5....'· taI1Z)·nnO)-CVI3,"tl.7'-(wf.l..... '.,•. 
"t"~ 

r. til r.1,.len hctlM" f" l"''''''''''ch an. 1f'.IWlI~'" (WIT)
 
~ hrUel ••ht... *_"WlT fo,. tl' '.0
 
.. tnt ee.,bf"l( Jft fl*r"C4tIt 1.11
 .. .l"., Ipled ., .... te-t.. 'ft .......
 S ... . ­
..,. ..."" _,tin: of "'cl.. 11\ t.. 20",' ,_ 
WI' "'y., ,. .f l1li..." ".... .,.,.lcl.	 ...,. 

H. '-'fCl,J,ati .. b1f. _ .. ~ ,!'I. foll""'1 
Uo o.a" "It'" ..,.. tMn .1)1- of "...t,.'.'fllM'l
N. t'J6' "'" .. nl) dI.,.,,,,, iIl'..,.. .. 0..:6411 
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111' blnlon Flcton 1.78 Lbe/WT 

EUSP)- t3t.6 YMlITr)(l.78 Lt./WTHC.5) 
ECTlII~. ~a LbI/Yr ar U.15 TonaIYr 

""'0 1II11l'on 'Rur i, OIt.rwtrwd b'1 the fal hlllf,.. ~t:lonr 

l- 5.rk-CI/U)-U/sO)-CVnl-a.r-CW/I,)-Q.S·,• .....~: 

I- 'MIO !ala.Ian raclDr In LbllYrl'lich NIL, franl"': ('''';1) 
k- ",,,,,Ictt .t I'''' nNt",C fer ""C1 0.36 
I. stt c tanc:em: In "reene a.7:t: .. 
• * AV'It'••••peed of 'fthicl" In • 5.0 _ 
W- AVWI,_ w'pt of ""'Iel" In TON 20.S Tor-.' 
... Ant'.. I'Ulbtr of liIh.h on """leL, " wh"l. 

'1_ preclpltltlon. .Itlo blted on the foUOIf{,...l
 
130 Da.,. wfth I'IIrt tMn .01- 01 PrKiph,tlen
 
,.- (365 dirt • 130 ""'11'; 0.,.. • 0.6431
 

,,"'0 t.i"lonIl 

'"'0 billion 'actor; 0.64 LbllYMT 

«'"'0)' (346 ...T/lr)(O.64 Lbo""'T)(O.~)
 
('(""0). 111 LbI'T" or 0.. 06 TOI'lI/Tr
 

1Ialoll l~ (Daily) 

OpIratll"lljJ Ilourl: &7'60 lourl/yr
 
",Mela 1111\" Travelld: J46 ""TlTr uuhllilclld ~..d on tUllI..n prlClCNctton r.t.)
 

Cantrol Uficl.-qo II ~ .f.o~ ...tnlne" 

TS' "''''on hctor h del.,..INd by lhe followl", ..... ttDn; 

I- 5.,.t·'I/12)·CI/JO)·iW/1,-O.7-ht/4)-O.'·PI 
\lhera: 

(. ISP lIItll'on '.cCor In LbI/YWfIlclt Milo Travel" t'MT) 
... "rCtel•• ilt ... cawlinC for TIP 1.0 
I. IHc tenCenC In par~t 1.7 I 
I_ AVIf'''. lpeed of whlel.. In .. 5.0 • ::::::=:: ~~~':nl~~. z:.~~. 

Ph AllUIII'$ ng prectptllll~ 1.0000 

UP 1II1..ton hccorl z.n LbeIWIT 

((III). C)46 ...../lrIl2.n LbI/V1lTlCMl
 
1(TIP). 411 u..rt'r
 

or 0.14 T_/Yr
 
\.31 lbo/cloy
 

,.to bl"l... '.clor ta .C....tned by. ctl. fallow"", ~t'''\1 

(. ~,"t-CI/'Z)-(IJJO)·c"n)~,"'(1IIl/4)-O.S·H 

"'''1' .
I- ""0 billion "ceor In LtlI/V'.tlfe,"" !'IILI 'r.... lecl (00)
 
i.- p.rch'l Illt"l ccrwt...c for ,"'0 0.S6
 
•• Illc e-,tent In ..ranc 1.7 I
 
I_ Averl" Speed of "",Icl.. 'In rph '.0.
 
We A ar wlllht o' whteL.. In 'one ZO.' hr..
 
.,. A II. r'IoWDIr of ",..h on V8htcl. 4 llIhMh
 

PI- A no IWIC'pfUCI., 1.0000 

5 
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""'Ob1nl..: 

",,0, bh.~Ol\ hc·t.~: 1.00 \.ba~l 

ft"l(l)- C30U Wrrrf"U1.-oG i,.t.J"Y'C1)(o."
 
lC,..tO)- \'12 lbl/y, or 0..09 TOI'\1l1r or o.,t.1' lb1/~Y
 

V. EJdaling Air Ouality and Impacts 

On July 1. 1987 tht Envi,enmtntal PlolectiOn Agenev tEP'" promulgate" new Nalicnal
 
Ambient Alt Ouality Standard' lNMOS) for particUlale rnan.. with an aerodynemlc
 
diameter 01 10 microns or less (PM·10l. Oue to ."cHdances 01 Iha "Itlenal standard!
 
lor PM-l0. tha city 01 Ka\ispelllnd the " ..thy Ever;run area have been designaled by
 
EPA as nonanainment 'or PM-IO. As I ruuh 01 this dulgtlatlon, EPA reouite<! the
 
Deptrtmenl 01 Heallh end Envil'lnmenlal Sciences and IlII flliheld City·Coun:y Health
 
Department to submit the Klnspea PM·l0 Silte lmpJemtntation Pian lSIP)10 e.-A In
 
November, 1991. lh1 SIP c:onsiltld 01 In 'omission conuol plan lhat controUed lugilive
 
dust emissions from roads, pal1t1ng lots, eon"tUelion. and domolillori. sine. '.:~ni.1
 
sludiu determined then &OurCII 10 be th~ majo< contributors el PM·l0 eml,s:on•.
 

RectPlor modeling la model wh;ch Identifies contributors based on s,C1ual .,to <tId
 
indust,ial emissions and ambient dll,l wU Originally used 10 demonstlile an!'"ment 01
 
the reilaral PM·tO standard. In the SII'. The EPA I. now requiring Ih. deNrlml"Uo
 
use a dispersion model la modol which incorporatlS allowable emission riles from
 
l,cHilllS) 10 assUTe thaI atlmmaot can still b. demenslrated if indMdusl source. lie
 
coerating al III~ir maldmum ,noWlible emlsslen fltes.
 

After ao InIIV.il. the department de,ermlnld IlIat emiuion litnitatio'ls appli.lblo to the -
Pacl< 'adlit'{ w~re In some CUll non"I'lenl {no permit required} Or Jevetal limuhighe, 
thin letual emissions lARM 16.8.' 4031. OIsperslen moden:"'ll ""nduet.d using 
emissions Irom the Peck facility .1 its potential 10 emll lomlss;onl a..oclstI,d with 
maximum design capaelty or IS limited by ARM 16.8.' 4(3) itldicat'd that some 
emission points within the facility contributed &9>i1icantly to the PM·10 .on••""ltio", 
It1 the Kalispell nonanaiMW:nt area. ~ used In tIW' pt~<ling lente<'lCl, the I'tm 
"signilicantlv" means that thl PM-l0 emission. Iram Pm Concrelf. when modeled, 
we', greater ,,,., 5 mlctog,.",.. per cub'" tnfler Itnj)lICf lor It IIlSt one r."epUlr point 
wilhin the Kalispell nonanlir,ment arll. ~_ialtnl with the' Isd~al (:'eln /Ilr Act. 
implementing rellUlatlotl••:lou~d at 40 CfR P,rt 51. and perlin.", EPA lluidl'lCe. 

In Ord~r ta detllClNttate c:ompflll'lCe (through dispersion medetingl with Ihe PM·'O .
 
NMOS in the Wlpe!l nlll'lamlnmet1t .rea. It Is necessary 10 r,duc:a or utab6rh new
 
emiuion limitations for IhI Pacl< Iacility. The flaW ,misalon limitatioN in llIis
 
documenl. In "onj\llletion with altnltar rlltlltatJons on OIher Kalblpell arn 'Icilities,
 
demonsttate' t~ough dlsperskln mod.1int! that eompfiann with the NAAQS lor f'M.l0

",ll be Ituined. These reo:lueti<>ns In SIloWlbIe emissiona will be enll>fc,d thrtiU9" I
 
aillned stipulation.
 

With the prope' utiliUlion al exlsling eonlroleoulpment and applical,,,n 01 ,.",.nable
 
c:onttol led>niQues {wltering or cpplleation o! d~t S\lPPl't,unll IOf haul toad dust I'"
 
department has determlneo:l that tht PacIt la;ilitY nn operlte at m'ximum de!ign rnu
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~nd remain In compliance with the slipulated emission limitations. 

Kelisoerl lad Evergreen Noo,u,inment Bgundarles 

Th..... Is bounded by lines from UTM Coordin.te 700000mE, 5347000mN, eaSt 10
 

7Q4000mE, 5346000mN, $OUlh to 704000mE. 5341000mN, weSt to 70300OmE,
 
5341000mN, south to. 703000mE, 5340000mN, w.st to 702000mE, 5340000mN,
 
south to 702000mE, 5339000mN, east to 703QOOmE, 5339000N, $outh to
 
703000mE. 533BOOOmN, elSt to 704000mE;533BOOOmN, SOutt'l to 704000mE,
 
5336000mN, west to 702000mE. 533600OrnN. w,st to 702000mE, 5336000mN,
 
tOUlh to 702000mE, 533S00QmN. west to 700000mE, S335000mN, north to
 
700000mE, 5340000mN, wnt to 69S000mE, 5340000mN, nonh to 695000mE,
 
S345000mN, eut to 700000mE, 5345000mN, nonh to 700000mE, 5347000mN.
 

VI. Environm.ntal Assessment 

An envirorvnental US8$sment, required by the Mont.n. ·Env~onmental Protection Act,
 
WIS completed for this project. A copy is .nlched.
 

7 
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-
Subject:	 Flathead County 

Air Quality Control 

DEPARTMENT 01' HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL S:IENCES
 
Air Qunlity Bureau
 

Cogswell Building. Helena. Montena 5~62~
 

(406) 444-'3454 

FINALENY!RO~.MOOAlASSUS.MLNJ_IE.~l 

Project Qr Application: Pack end Company. Inc.• Air' QuaHty Stipulation tor Kalispell SIP, 

Oascription of Project: This stipulation Is for the oPeration of a slationery 1967 Stansteel 
IRM 5000 esphalt plant 1200 TPH) Sarial 1654 with a Stensteel Wet Scrl)bber - Model 
260A. This plent produces asphalt tor use in construction. repai" end maintennnce of 
roads end hlghweys. 

BBnefiu end 'PurposB of Proposal: On July 1. 1987 the fnv;ronmerotal P'''tection Agency 
(EPAl promulgaled new National Ambient Ai' Quafity Standards (NMQS) for particulall 
matter with an aerodynamic d1amete, 0110 microns or less (pM·1ei. DUBIO exceodance. 
01 the oational standards for PM·l0. the city of Kalispell and Ihe nnrby livergreon aren 
have. been designated by EPA as nonaneinment lor PM· 1O. As e r!sult of this 
designlltiQn. EPA required the Depertment of Health end Environme~tal Sciences end the 
Flatheed City-County Health tHpa"!ment to sl)bmit the KBlispen F:'~ 10 State 
ImJlltlm.ntlltion P1en (SIPI to EPA in November, 1991, The stipUl<~on identifies the 
emission sources end maku e"f01ceeble emission limitations and 1/;8 o~ratiQn 01 control 
equipment end techniques which when considered w!th similer li"-':a,ions on other 
Kalispell .re8 sources y,in echieve the PM· 10 N"AOS. -
DescriptiQn and analvsis 01 reasonable elternetives whenever .Ittrr.l!tives are reasoneblv 
eVllllable and prudent to consider: No reesenable IIlt.rnalives avefieble. 

A listing and eppropriate eveluation ot mitigatlof\; etipulations and other controls 
enforceable bV the agency or another government egenl:y: A li,t 01 enforceeble conditio,,", 
erid an enelysis 01 conditions are conteined In a signed i!ipuletion. . 

Recommendetion: No EIS i, roqvirod. 

If an EIS Ie needed. and If eppropriate. explain the ,.uonll<ll preparing the EA: 

If an EIS is not required. explain why the EA Is an apprQprlate leI'!! of enalysis: The 
emissions from this plant will not change. This action makes the control equipment and 
control-teChniques et the'plent enforceable end assures thet the Emiuior.$ from this 
lac:flity when considered witll similar emission Umitatlons at other lources will analn the 
PM-IO NAAQS. 

Other groups or agencies C(lI\tacted or Which mav heve Qverlapllin~ juri'dlction: None 

Individuels or groups contrilluting to this EA: Department of Her:~~ and Environmental
 
Sciences. Air QuelitV Bureau, .
 

EA prepared by: Mich.al Glavin
 
DOle: July 22, 1993
 

8 
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BEFORE TilE BOARD OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of compliance of 
Pack concrete, Inc., Kalispell, 
Montana, with 40 CFR 50.6, STIPUU.TICN 
National Ambient Air Quality 
Standard for Particulate Hatter 
and ARM 16.8.821, Montana 
Ambient Air Quality standard for 
PM-10 
----------_--------------------- ­

The Department ot Health and Environmental Sciences 

("Departm.ent")·, and Pack Concrate, Inc. ("pack Caner.te ll 
), 

hereby stipUlate and agree to all the following Paragraphs 1­

18 inclusive, including the exhibits as referenced celow, in 

regard to the ab~ve-captioned matter and present the same for 

consideration and adoption by the Board of Health and Envi­

ronmental sciences· ("Board"): 

A. BACKGROUND: 

On July 1, 1987, the Un~ted States Envirorunental 

Protection Agency ("EPA") promUlgated national 4lIlbient air 

quality standards for particulate Ilattlr (Ileasured in the 

ambient air as PM-I0, or particles with an aerodynamic dia... ­

ter less than or equal to a nominal 10 micrometers) ("partic­

ulate matter NMOS"). The annual standard of 50 micrograms 

per CUbic JIlO,ter (annual arithmetic mean), and the 24-hour 

standard of 150 microqrams per cubic .eter (24-hour average 

concentration), were promulgated by EPA pursuant to Section 

109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, ~ ~., as 

( 8TIPtlLATIOK) 
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allle!'ced l>y the Clean Alr Act Alllendment.s ot 1990 ("Act") . ..2 

3 mit tn i~pl.~~ntation plan for t~. control of .a~h air pol­

lutant tor whlch a national amblent air quality standard has 

5 been proMulgated. since a standard has been promulgated for 

6 ' particulate matter, the State of M~ntana is required to sub,.. 

7 .mit an implementation plan for particulate matter to EPA" 

8 J • section 75-2-202, MeA, requires the Soard to estab­

9 lish a..obient ail:" quality ..tand....ds for the state. Sections 

10 75-2-111P) and 75-2-"01, MeA, empoWer the Board to issue 

11 ,ordars Upon a hearing before the Board co~cerning compliance 

12 wit~ national and state ambient air qualitr standards. 

<• On April 29, 1988, the Board adcpted state ambient 

14 air quality standards for PM-la, inoluding an annual standard -
1S of so microgr....s per cubic meter (annual aritlmetic mean), 

16 and ~ 24-hour standard of 150 micrograms per cUblc meter (24­

17 r.ol:= average concentration}. ARM 16.8.821 ("PM-10 HMQS"). 

s . On August 7, 1981, the Kaiispe1l are. vas designst­

19 ad a$ a Group I area by EPA. 52 red. ,eg. 29383. Pursuant 

20 to tile Federal Clean Ail: Act all Group [ areas, includlng 

21 Kalispell, are desi9nated by operation of lev to be in non­

22 attainment for the particulate matter ~'MQS. 42 U.S.C. 

23 7407(d) (4) (B), as amended. Further, the Act designated the 

H l(alispell are" as a "lIloc1erate" PM-10 nonattaioment l.rea. (2 

2S U.S.C. 7513(a:, as amenQed. For areas designated as ·Illod~r· 

26 ato". tho Bt.ll~" was r"qulred to submit to EPA an implementa­

{S1'1l'tnJ.l'IOlll 
2 

-
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tion plan no later than one year fro~ enactment of Nove~ber 

15, 1990 a~endments to the Act. 42 U.S.C. 7513a(a)(2). The 

area encompassed in the lIloderate nonattainment designation 

(hereafter "Kalispell nonattainment area") generally includes 

5 the City of Kalispdl and that portion of Flathead county 

6 within the vicinity of the boundaries of the City of I<ali­

7 spell. A Map of the Kalispell nonattainment area is attached 

to the stipulation as EXhibit A and by this reterence is 

9 incorporated herein in its entirety as part of this document. 

10 Pack Concrete is located outside of the Kalispell non-attain­

11 ment area bounda~. 

12 6. Results ot air quality sampling and Monitoring from 

13 1986 throuqh 1991 have demonstrated violations within the 

14 Kalispell nonattainment area of the 24-hour standard con­

15 tained in both the particulate lIlatter NAAQS and the PM-I0 

16 IlAAQS. 

17 7. On Nove~r 25, 1991, Governor Stephens submitted 

18 to EPA an i~plementation plan for Kalispell, Montana, demon­

19 strating attaiIU!lent of the partiCUlate matte.r NAAQS. The 

20 implementation plan relied upon the receptor lIlodeling tech­

21 nique known as chemical mass balance (CMB) to identify the 

22 lIajor ellli"sion eource. contributing to noncolllpliance. The 

23 implementation plan consi"ted of an elllission control plan 

24 that controlled fuqitiva dusts emissions from roads, parking 

25 lots, construction and delllolition projects, and barren 

26 ground. 

27 

(STIPULATION) 
3 

Da ed: ....__.... _- .._-.._... 
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B. on April ;Z9. 19n, EllA r,ot.ine<:l Governor' St.pnens 

that the Kalispell implementation plen could be conditionally 

approved it certain d.tielenei.s ve~. corrected. A d.tic18n­

cy id_ntifi_d b'f EPA was that the emission limitations set 

tor induslrial sources (or in SOD. cas•• tor industrial ~our-

ces where there VaS no emission li:itaticn set at ell) could 

result in significant elllillsion inc:eaus abo"e the eJ:lission 

levels occurring durinq the soures apportionment "'odellng 

lItudy rCMB). f'lJrthe=ore. such potential ...issions increases 

..,ere not accounted tor in the particulate ~atter »AAQS d ...on­

stration of attain=.nt. 

letter to EPA cOllmittinq to additional analysis utillain; 

'dispersion \'>odeHnq t.chni~e on the ltalispe.ll area industri ­

8.1 sources .. 1t the dispersion ",ede11ng indicated thnt a 

source Ili\lniticantly impacted the nooattaiMent area. the ­
Governor furthe:- cOllllllitted t.o developine; n"", emission lillita­

ti","s on the I(alispell ar"a industrial socrces "hieh "ould 

demonstrate attainment ot the partieulat. matter NAAOS. 

10. The r ..sultll ot the earliar CKB medelin9 study were
• 

in part dependent upon the level ot aotual emissions trom the
 

various sources in the Rl\lispall area durinq tile 4t\l4y peri ­


od. Kovever, and baaed l.Ipon a 1'8,,1&101 of the allowable e",is­

sions tor chose a<Ula "ouroe", the departs..nt is eonctll:ned
 

that the allovable ..missions do not correlate well to the
 

actual ellissions occurrinq durin; the period ot CMB analysis.
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For example, in the case of Pack Concrete, sOlDe emis5ion 

points are not sUbject to emissions limitations, and other 

emission points have emissions limitations that are signiti­

cantly higher that the actual emissions during the CMB study. 

11. Disper5ion modeling analy~is has been conducted by 

the department tor the l<alispell nonattainme!lt area. The 

dispersion modeling incorporates the allowable e~ission rates 

trom the sources of PH-10 emissions in the r:alispell non-

attainment area to determine the extent of t!:61r re"pective 

contributions to the ambient levels of PM-io. Based upon the 

results of this modeling, the PH-10 emissions from Pack Con­

crete were identified as a significant contributor to ambient 

levels of PH-10 in the Kalispell nonattainment area. ~s used 

in the preceding sentence, the term .isignificant" means that 

the PH-10 emissions from Pack Concrete, whe.'l modeled, were 

greater than 5 micrograms per cubic meter impact for at least 

one receptor point within the Kali;pell nonattainment area, 

consistent with the federal clean ~ir Act, implementing regu­

lations found at 40 CFR Part 51, and pertipent EPA guidance. 

Both parties agree that based upon these modeling result~, 

and notwithstandinq the location of Pack Concrete outside of 

the r:alispell nonattainment area, revised eission limita­

tions for Pack Concrete are necessary to demonstrate compli­

ance with the particulate matter NAAOS. The department has 

perfor1lled additional lIIadeling using revised e!lli,ssion rates 

(B'rIPtILATIOH) 
5 

Re 
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, tor Pack Concrete and other sources in the Kalispell area to
 

determine the level ot emissions which achieves the particu­

3
 late matter NMQS. Based upon these modeling results, the
 

department and Pack Concrete agree to the revised emission
 

S
 limitations for Pack concrete, as set forth'in Exhibit B.
 

6
 

9. BINDING EFFECT 

12. The parties to this stipula~ion agree that any such
 

9
 emission limitations placed on Pack Concrete must be enforce­

10 able by both the department and EPA. To this end, the par­

11 ties have negotiated specific limitations and conditions that 

1. are to be applicable to Pack Concrete. The specific condi­


13 tions which comprise these limitations are contained in ElC­


14 hibit B to this stipulation (entitled "E!IIission Limitations
 

lS and Conditions, Pack Concrete, Inc.") which is attached here­

16 to and by this reference is incorporated herein in its en- ­
17 tirety as part of this document.
 

18 13. Both parties understand and agree that if EPA finds
 

19 the Kalispell implementation plan incomplete or disapproves
 

20 the plan, or if future violations of the. particulate matter
 

21 NMQS or PM-10 standard MAAQS occur, this stipulation may be
 

Z. renegotiated and made enforceable through an associated Board
 

23 Order or simply superseded by a subsequent order of the Boar~
 

2~ upon notice of hearing.
 

2S 14. The Department is the state agency that is primari­


.6 ly responsible for the development and implementation of the
 

27
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state Inplellentation Plan under the Federal Clean Air Act. 

Section 75-2-112 (2) (C) I MCA. Under Sections 75-2-101, tl 

~., the Board is required to protect pUblic health and 

welfare by limitinq the levels and concentrations of air 

pollutants within the state. Such responsibility includes 

the acioption of emission standards, (Section 75-2-203, MCA) 

and the issuance of orders (Sections 75-2-111(3), 75-2-401, 

MCA) to effectuate compliance with national and state ambient 

air quality standards. 

15. The parties to this Stipulation agree that upon 

finding the limitations and conditions contained in Exhibit B 

to this stipulation to be necessary tor the Kalispell non­

attai~ent area to meet the particulate matter NAAQ5 and the 

PM-10 ~~~QS, the Board has jurisdiction to require the impo­

sit ion of such limitations and conditions, and may adopt the 

same as enforceable measures applicable to Pack Concrete. 

16. The conditions and limitations contained in Exhibit 

B to this stipulation are consistent with the provisions ot 

19 the Montana Clean Air Act, Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA, and 

20 rules promulgated pursuant to that Act. 

21 17. Any obligations in this Stipulation and attached 

22 Exhibit B th'..t are more stringent than conditions set forth 

23 in an air quality permit iSeued to Pack Concrete, supersede 

24 the less strinqent permit conditions. 

25 18. Accordingly, the parties to this Stipulation agree 

26 that it would be consistent with the terms and intent of this 

27 

(STIPOUUONJ 
7 
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1 Stipulation tor the Board to issue ell Order imposing the 

2 t.erms in this StipUlation and the li:l.itat1ons and conditions 

contained in E:thibit 1\' of this StipUlation, and adopting the 

sa~e as enforceable ~easures applic~ble to Pack concrete. 

5 

6 

, , 
: ~~'~(..t.J·~.~f.~.:l';~: 

11 

12 BY £'J!{,l -I 
M:torney 

13 

14 l!h'r:i,OA'1'£ 
15 

16 -
17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

n 

2J 

2. 

25 

26 

27 
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EXHiBIT 6 
EM!SSJON ~IMIT AnONS AND CONOIT ONS 

Ptek Concrete, Inc, 
2366 HiShwiY 113 NQ'!h 
Kllispell, MT 59901 

HeTION t AUocted Facilities 

A,	 Pia'" lo"e,ioo: Pack CO~I.II·' batch conelele piont is locaaj lt 2355
 
HJghw&\' 93 NOItl\.l(llj~p.U. Mo!\leno 59901 ISWll. NWY.. 5.0 :31. 129N,
 
R21W, fioth.ed Counlyl.
 

B.	 AHeCled EQuipmer.t 

1.	 A Johnson Dry BOlCh Slatlonary conelo't bitch P:enl tEO cu.ydsll-.rJ.
 
P8rTiculi:e emiUlcns are. to be controlled -:-v tht!! (3~ ~tb~it filvu verus.
 
one on eich (If the lhrtt cement sHot ar,( (Inc fabric 'he: 'Vent on the
 
b&tch bio 10iOIng ire!; 

3.	 Thre. (3) landlagg'egat••torage bins; -
4.	 On. gra.el wa.hing plant. 

SECTION II; Limilolilln! and Condltlct\S 

A.	 Emi..icn Control ReqYi,el1W1lS 

1.	 Pack Concr.te shal1 op"ate and maln,.m the fabric I,rt" yents and aU
 
Dlher emission control equipment and lrtlTaa ,lIlechni:tuu .pe(iIi~ In
 
this stipulation to provide the maximum air pollullon control fo' which
 
they ",er. designed. ...,
 

2.	 Pack Concrel~ shall veal all unp••ad p"f'lion. "I tl>e halll ,oad. ond the
 
gener,1 plant lrea with water. chemic.l d"I! SUpQ'lI$unt andlct
 
acceptable on or ISI'h1llt pro(lUC!S IS necessary to maintain compliance
 
witn I"e ~'l! ollae'~y' f.mltation. tRACT) The use b'f Pac. C"ne,et. of
 
any dust SUPPftSSanU. including any ou. or asphalt ptC~ueu. shal! be 1t1
 
compf.ance ",itn all app<iuble 10c.I, Slit. or ledl,.1 In-!i'Mmen,,'
 
reQui,emems..
 

3.	 Pac.k Conc:rBt'e shall not operate the gra...... l ...."u1o'n2 plarll ir\ ;; 0''·
 
settening moo..
 

Opacity shan be d.t.'mi....d IcctHding fO 40 CFR Pa'! EO. ApPe"d" ". Malllod 9 Vi."al
 
Df!~H:!1irllf..~n t!( O;l~"::'V c t E'misf:",ns fron, StaftOtlary Sou~-eu: 01 C:M....
 

September 19, 1993 
es es' D ted­
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B.	 Emission Limj~Gtjons 

Pack Concrete shan not cause or authoJilB "0 be discr.irged into the 
atmosphere; 

,.	 Any vent emission which exhibits greater \h5in 20%" OP.iiCltyJ , ......;~~QE::i
 

over six (6) ccr.se:;,;.:-.. , minutes. (RACT)
 

2.	 Any fugitive emission from anY,truck loeaine or unloadIng which exhibit
 
greater than 10% op!CiW2 Bveraged..over six (6) consecutive minutes.
 
(P.ACTI . , 

3.	 Any fugilive emissions trom any transferring oporalions which exhibil 
greater than 10% opacity1 averaged over six (51 consecutive miiiIJt';S. 

(RACTl 

4.	 Any fugitive e~issions from the haul roads or plc.nt ere!! which exhibit 
greUEt than 5% opacityl' IY,eTcged over six (Co) consecutive minVies. 
(RACTl . 

C.	 Emissions Monitoring 

1.	 Pack Concrete shall inspect 'and kef'p record of repairs for Ih~ febr"c filter
 
vents on the cement sllo every six (6) months pt operation and the f~brjc
 

filter vtnt on the batch bin loading ilree evtry ene (1) month of oper,tion
 
so t5 to enSure that each sucn collector is op~rztin2 at optiml!m
 
efficiency as recommended by Ihe manufacturer.
 

. 2.	 Th!' records compiled in accordance with this nction !hell be meinteined
 
by Peel< Concrete as a permanenl business recOld for el 'eesl five (5)
 
yeers end sh" be a".ilable at the plant site for inspeclion by Ihe duly
 
authorized represe~tative of the de~rtment.
 

O.	 Operitional ·Reporting Requirement: 

Pacl< Concrele will provida the department with a production report by Mrrch t
 
for the previous calendar year produC1ion. The report is to contain tht following
 
information: • .
 

,.	 Tot~1 amount of concrele produced, in cubic ycrds; 
2. Annual lotil of sand, In teins:
 

·3. Annual tolal of cement, In tons;
 
4.	 Annua' tOlal of aggregate, in tona: 
5.	 Hour. of operation;· . . . . 
6.	 Fugitive dust information consisting of 8 liEting of ell ple.nt vehicles
 

including the following far eech vehicle type:
 

Opacily shell be dewmined according to 40 CFR Part 60, APpendix A, Melhod 9 V"ool
 
D~termination of Opacity of Emiision5 from Stationary Sourcu or CEMs.
 

2 
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II.	 Tota! n\imb~ of vehit:u; 

b.	 Vehicle l'ipe: 
c.	 lIehicle weig"l. Illacaa: 
d.	 Velllel. weight. unk>lded: 
e.	 Numw 011i'es on ~ehl(:l.: 

f.	 A ra;t vip ~tll; 

Q.	 A et'g. number af trlpl .annually; 
h.	 Average vehicle Ipted: and 
l.	 Area 01 aClivity. . 

7.	 Fugit,,,e dust conlrol fo' "lUi .oeds and gene,el plant ..el: 

e.	 H-ovrt of eptrl~O" at wllft trucks. 
b.	 App~ation "hedule to' Chemical dU>l supp'Uunl Ii .ppl:cable. 

E.	 The dtpartmrnt may "Quilt additional .minier", 1eJtif\g ~ SOUfClj5 in \he plant
 
per ARM 16.8.704 Tesling ~ul'emam••
 

f.	 P:aek C01"lCrete mUll maintain a ect1V of the air quality ,tl~uJlljon 11 the t<'Iis.pe-r1
 
eo"crlte batch pl-ant 'it-6 Ind mal<.e th.r copy I,,;aillbfe tor irusp.-r:::icf'l by
 
d1!P8nm~{ pl!!lfsornwi upon ,eQues;. 

G.	 Pack CQ(lCrele thall comply with III ttn.. applic.llbie Sllle, feder,l. lod !<lcal
 
, l.J~S and reg-uiltions .
 

Section III: ~neral CondItions -A.	 InsaeOlian· Th. reclQienl MlaJIlnow Ill« delltltrntllt'. I.presentati..... aettS> to 
VIe lOu:c:e at IN ..noMble ti"'.1 fo' the ~u of mP:ing inope<tions.
 
IVfVeya. collecting umplu. oblliniJ\i dill••~diting tny meniloling equl!>ment
 
leEMS, CERMSI 0' oblt"",,g I"Y monitoring o. IISling. Ifld oltlerw;n
 
co"duet1ng .n ..ecusery functionl reilled m IhiS SIlO\liet'.on.
 

B.	 ComPlilnce with Statuta' and RegUlotionl • SpecifIC lilting of lequ;'.menu.
 
liml1ationl, In<l conditiOns contained llefe,n d... not tri..... Illi .pp...."' from
 
compliarl« with aU ,pplietbl. nlMU and aclmlflbva6ve 'eg\IlatioflS including
 
amendment' ll>",IO. rIOr wolve Illt righl 01 tho deP~ 10 reouit. .
 
c-omolianee whh .I. applicable sutVtes- ....d .~'l,.ti'Ve t'e;l.ltatlons. inc.luding
 
amendments l"-,,tO. 

C.	 En'oreemef\l • VIOI.tiCn! of fimhaljon$. coru:Ji,,!oN _"4 "Cljuitem.nfs contoaiMd
 
tlere;t'l m-V constIttrt« -gtounds f(lr prnlttJa.s.
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Pack Concrele 

IntroductionlProcess Description 

A.	 Affecled Equipment 

Pack Concrete operates a' Johnson Dry Batch .tationary concrete batch plant 
with woe (31 fabric filter vents. one on eech of the ttvee c.ment sUo. and on' 
flb!lc filter vent on the batch bin loading ·area. Pack Concrete's concrete batch 
pllntls 10Clted at 2355 Highway 93 North, !<a1ispell, MT 59901 [SWYo. NWYo, 
Sec 31, T29N. R21W. Flathead County). 

This concrete batching plant produces concrete for use ',n commerciI! and 
,"sidantial construction projects in the Kalispell aree. 

II.	 Applicable Rules and Regulations 

A.	 ARM 16,S. Subchapter 6. Ambient Ai' auality, Includln9 but not limited to: 
ARM'16.S.S21 Ambient Air Quality Standard. for PM-l0. Thi••ection states 
that no person may Cluse or contribl.lt! to concentrations of PM·10 in the 
ambient air which exceed the set stendards. 

B.	 ARM 16.B, SubCt\epter 9, Prevention of Significant Deterio'Ulon . This 'acUity is 
noi a PSD source since this facility is not ansted lowce and tha potential to 
emit is below 250 tons per vear of any pollur.nt. 

C.	 ARM 16.8; SUbchaPte'.)~••~'.",i ..ion Sta!'~.!d.~, Including but notlimlt.d to; 

1.	 ARM 16.5.1401 Paitlculate Maner. Airborne. This section requires 
reasonlble preclutions for fugilive emissions sources end Reasonably 
Avelleble Control Technology (RACTJ,fOl existing fugitjve source. located 
In I n.naaa/nment ar••• The depilrullin£, in 'coniultllion with EPA. has 
determined tMt the use of chemical .lIbmution or paYing on major hlul 
roadS, wiY Sltl.fy these rlqui,emenu. ,': . . . 

2.	 ARM.IIl.S.1403Parclci.lail Min". Indust,iar Plocess. This·section 
states thai no person shall cause. ellow. or penni! to be discharged In.o 
the outdoor etmosphere trom any operation. procelS. or activity, 
pIrlicul~e maner in exce" of the amount determin.d by using the 
f~lIowing.e~u.t1~n; 

AUowabl. Emissions -55 (123 to",lhr)·11 • 40 - 53.38 Jb.lhr. 

The estimated totll plrtlcu'-te eminions from th. ce",ent silos Gre 
0.024 Ibs/hr, therefor. the source is In complilnce w~h this rule. 

fitIIl Stipo\jlation: '''7/n 
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~1..iillll._I!!!!!~!!~~~~!· . trol 

3.	 ARM 16.8.1404 Visible 'Air Conliminanu. T";I uetiQn ,eCluir", an
 
oplcir, limllation Of 20% for all lIaeks or "enI5. The requirement. of
 
this stipulation lupenede lhis ruie because thev ate more Slringent 0'
 

they a"e equivalent.
 

111.	 RACMIAACT Oeterm,natio" 

Under .el:lion 189(al('llel 01 the amendld Clean Air Act 01 \990. modet1lte a'ea St,tS 
Implemanrallort I'lanl ISll"a) tm/$I contlin 'nasonably 1".i1ablt control mlasures' 
(!\ACM) 10' Ihe conllOl 01 PM.10 ........10"1. RACM lor It6tionary 10uree5 b the
 
application of reasonably avail.ble co"l1o: lol:hnology IRACT). Since II>eKallspon ere. 
hn been de.lgnlled.s a nonmalnmont fo' !'M·10 by EPA. RACT must ba applied to 
Ihose "atiol'l.ry sources which uuse or contribule to tho tIONinainmenl area. 

A RACT deterrninltlon II requi,.d lor: 

A.	 Process Partl"utate Vene Emlssiol'ls 

I'aclt. Conc'et. cu"enlly cont,ols particulate "Inl Imlss:ons 'with a f,bric liltlr
 
having al'l estlmaled "lficief\CY of 99.35%. High .flicitrlCy lab'ic tilte,s 1'" rhe
 
highest eHic:ienc:y particulale conlrol system lor I SOUft4 of this Iype. Since
 
Pack: COl\t':tflU! l~ e:u".ntfy U&tn.g t""~ oprJon. 1M Ornp.f oPtio".s need ~p'
 

co"SiOero<l. The dlpertma.,t has determined that th~ fabric lilter cont'ol .y.tom
 
wiil coflJlitute F1ACT In tills CIS'. Tha depallmarit he. a1.0 d.termlned that an
 
oplciry 01 10'llo will con..j,ul~ MCT far III ".nl .",Issm"" with fab,ic fill.,
 
cc:mol.
 -

B.	 Mat.rat r,.nsf., FUQIJive fmi.s.sion.s 

!\ACT far materiel trll\Sfet polnts for IOUrces 01 this tyPe has been det.rmined 
by the depanmenl 10 be the use of Witt! or chemlc.l Itabiliution so as to 

"'!~!,:~alneo~pli~"f~.~lth I 10% llPS~ U":",tlon. 
C.	 Fugitive F10sd DInt EmI••lons 

, MCT 10' fugiti"e roed <lust e""uionS fo' sources at this tYPe hal been
 
det8t'lllined by the department to be ttIe .... of "'..... Or c:Ite"'lc8l ""bUlu,io,, so
 
.. to maintain compll,nc" will> I !l" llQll:it\r !intitlliOn. .
 

IV.	 Emiuion InVllntory 

..~ 

f..-nt htdl iJ'l' lat..i_ Ci." 0.0' 
lat.ch Iff' LeH."", .f C~t/........AW...'. p.or D.O' 
IIllut t.....~ ....f t~!INI-"Uf'tPI.u II." 10,71 
'rlMtlr1 '1f'dI~..." u 'I .....t_ tf". II." 10.17 
.....{ ludl •.n	 '.06 
loul	 C.') II." ',40 .... '.40 
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tC*"lt lI.-rdl\t\' hi•• tQN 0 •.5& 
'ted\, ti" Lttldlftt ef t~/""""'Hr... " O.sa 
.btl' L-ttdlf';J .f '-.ntll.,.,....I"...tl l1!~M

'r..,..f....~ "~/.I: .."'t.t. to !l'Vlted tttll "1.•
lrhll I~ (OtHy) 1.S1 

Tou·~ Clbl.JelIy) m.o 11'.0] O.!lO 0.10 O.CO O.OQ 

P'rOClt$S bt.~ "., tOl'W-/~r (lU:lhLn ou:IJl\)
 
ltUfa ,; ,"r..t~Otlo: lllO .r/'tr
 

1$' l.i'.lorw: 

bti.uhn '.ctort O.tA. U_/t... (,ln~, 3·Q5·011-Q1. fit,. un 
C:Dnir.' lftlf.tency: "."1 U..t:,r1~ 'H'er' 
b:lNh'\QN~	 0.2'4 \.'~Gr\" IS.) t.-./tl.:t .. 1.71 \ ../l'lr 

3.1Z tbf"''' • '760 hrlyr .. O.f»Ol! tOl"1ll/Ut. 1...." tonwJf 
16.~' tlWll/yr .. O.CO .. O.WlS) .. eu, tent/.,., 

(.t",hi" fector; a.12 \lI&tt4l\ (lfSacc 3·Q1i·D'11"01, peS' lU) 
tUltrot tfHc.'..-c)'~ ".1S1 (Fdr1c. 'ttl''') 
t.lNl.'t.... ; o. U lbil/leln II' 15.' tor-1ft,. • '." tbl/lllr 

'.16 U'I/t1r ' .100 flrty,. • CI.OOOS I"'~.ta • 1.15 'OI"alyr 
1.15 ,..,." • (1.00 .. 0.9'Jl5) • 0.0" '-IV" 

htc.' .1" L06d'ftt 01 C~tllUdl"ftrtl.u 

'r;l(UI 1,.10;	 60 1.\1.",,"" 
'1Nr1 04 !DPI'l"'U10l'U 1160 t4r/yr 

a, taluttNt 

bhtlclft .~Uf( t.Ga 'kit... (.Us," 1·0:1"011-01..... 1ttl
toI'Itr.' 'fflcl-ey:- 99'.lJ' ,V.f. ,n~,.) 

C.~cv'U4"'J ~::: :~Oft.-,:0C:;::~TG:~ t.=:f:,~~.:J'~:~' 
'~~'P? t"'rr • (l~J)Q .. t.",,!) • tJ.a'1ltN.f'tl" 

IfHO laiul_; 

,:...~~i(:«:r~·O:.~;;i' ... W~~i:J;~::;~· ".. IU) . 
C.\nd.tJ....1 '~010 './len •60 C\I.'ll"dIntr .. -I..OS 1-..Jt\i..'rC! • '.%5 '.""r 

1.13 \bIIu "1760 tlr/Y" • O.-GQ01 I_,t&t. 5.19 tOM/yr
J.n •.-1." • (\'00 • D.99U] • 0.04 'ro,.,.. 

."'..-r Lt.dh'" of e--.tJi..u.......t. 
'ronu a.t.: 10 QI.""/fiI.,.
 
..,. .f llIPW.thlt'1I "'8:"60 II".,.,..
 

bihal... lac-ton 0.04 H.!t~ Wnc.t )·05'011·09. pt,_ lID(.oMr.' lff1<.\wcy: 01. 
c..:t'U~.tt __ l	 0.0' "./to\'l; • 60 t'W.l'dI"''' • Z.M t...,rw.)ld' • '-.91 lDl~J' 

4.t1 lbUJIlr • t760 ."'Iyr .. O..OODS t...." •• iI-'.15 t:-./rrI'." I"",.. •• t.1O ··0.00(1. It.1! t--.J,.. 
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bluiCl'" '&<'toor: 4.0J' lblltan uJntc. ]AiS·O\1·O'f. ~,. \1:2> 
e.ntr.t t'Uc:lrcy: 01 
c.1C\lb,IClN:	 Q-.OZ t!l5/ttll"l • 60 e\li.ywb/1'lr 1I1,Ci tfJl"ff/r:J.yd" 2:,46 'bltrv
 

J.'4i Ulalhr • 1'64 tvfYr 11 O.CCC! t~t .... to.77 ~~I'I'
 
\o.n lON!Y"" • (1.OG • 0.000) " '0."" tVlS/y1'
 

Tr.,.f.,~ ' 'Altr-...t. to u ....u~ It,... 

.. , I~U)	 6Ct ",•.,-.,/\, ­
1(..,,,. af ..."..t I~I .'~ '-'til' 

t~ (flit..,.".; 

,.h.{ewa hc,"'~ C.04 lblftofl. unsce. l·O\·O{l'06, ~ n2)
 
CQO\tp"ol ttffcl«'C'fl n:
 
e:.l-e.t,llt.tl~~	 o.~ '''''9''\ 11 60 t\,I.,."'" ~ !.(Ii; "W~".'fd • '.,1: u..1t"l' 

•.'1 u.",r • 1160 II:t/",. -C:.OOM car./{) • 2:1." t~tyr 

;\.!S tOf'l:Iht' 11 O~OO • CUIOGl. t~." tr:J'dJyr 

t_l,.\at1 huot: O.Al lbl./tM (A's.sCC 3·01-0"-06, "''' 'l2>
 
C(I'l,U'O{ l~fjc:1ttq'l ~ <
 

oleut.lh:r.: O.~ tb'l/tOftt 11 M ~.~.fnr 11 I.O~ tU'li/o".,..s 11 1.t.6 hlll/"' .•
 
I.M lbs/hr Ill' 116(\ tH'}..,., 11 o.eQd t .....Mr~ " Hl.T7 t..,.1.jyr
le.". tOl'lCJ~ 11 n.t~ ... D~eC!)} 11 'c.n tor-If'" 

Oprt'.H,.. It_t-Il trOQ .""J/T,.
'VI"'litU ",Uet. lr ....,l"~ ~ Wtn,
 
CtnUI\ ltfielWl¢)' II ~ 1.,. ....-rhll..
 

11' bu.l-on 'iW:'l:O" It ."tn.'1'lIflS "-' tM h\h.t"" ....tiwn 

t- S.....·h/ll)·UfJCI)·C'olf))-o.1'J't!lf/" ..O..,·,.	 ­
"',,... 

•• lIP' ph"tO!" lIcul" 11l.l.M.Nelct, Jltl\. Tflv,"'IIil (v-fl
 
.. ~I'li:d. _1.11,.. '-S-"1: tfW' 1,. \.0:
 
••• i \t ta\t~t. ,,, petcWlt '.1 1
 
.. AWl'......... ., ""fel... lit _ '.c. ..
 .,. ~,",.... "'~t .f rtt" t~ t... ta.! ,_ 
WI! • .,.r... ""*', ,l t. l'" ..-.!\felte ",...tJl
 

.... ".ipIUtt__ btl iMII WI 0.. f'o1lCMllIl"tr
 
1SO 01Y'S wUh ... tMn ..Ot , 'r-KfpflitiOf\
 
fl•• 06' ~ ~ 113 ""}J16S D....... 0..6QI
 

l(l"" ll'ol ......""(1.71 LllofYIlIllO.ll
 
leU"}- JOI ".IT, It 0.15 ' ..../1r
 

""0 h'I~,t~·'J~·;;r 1, .nr.t~ '" t~.. 'foU...,,. ~ttet\l 
r. ' ...k· e."t,-unO,-(V!S)"O.""toa/4)-..0.oJ.,.....,..~ . 

•• ..,no ....ful., ,.tor '" U.,..",tcll _fl_ fr.,..l-.cl CVlC"') 
.....rt(d. 'hf'l'll c......t-Mt I.t ,.,0 D."" .. "h c..,. ....t if' ~.,.. t.,:. 
1_ "..,... iJI"M II "i.ctft Ill. "'" J.t .. 
... ..Iv.t .f ....tel. ,,,, T_ ~•• Tent 
.,. J~.. ~~ ., _ttl' M uMchl , 1Ifl.tt(t. 

,.. "-1phlt'''' hi,. ............. f.U.-i"",:
 
1~ D-rt" .HIt _t'. thin. ..D'· .f .recl"ttJ1'"
 
'1- flO ..,. ,. no .1I1IJU GAl,. • 1.6'31
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,"'0 lrIlhllan Fie lor; 0.64 LMIYMT 

((PIl10). (~ WlTIY'HO." LblIWTHO..5) 
U""O)- 111 Lblrr, or 0.06 lontrrr 

tll\,Il loadl (Otlly) 

Qper.tlnt IlNr.: 24 hwr'/d."
 
V~hfd. Mflu Tra....lKl: "6 "4T/Yr thtl::.ud blud en "ul.... Pr'Olt..ICttan laU)
 
[Dntrol Iffh'MCY h 5171 fer "It.",",~
 

lS' 1~1 .. ICln fluor I, d,u"dMd t:y tn. t'C1l1cw11"I'i .·~".ltton: 

If· 5.9"II:·(I/U)·UI30)·(vl3,"a."'(fJI/l.'-O.5'n
 
WhIr,:
 

f--1IP bill'on 1te'or In LM/Vt+llch ~,Il. Tnot'lld (""'>
 
t. Perttd. 1111,. coMtln, tor Tl1 1.0
 
.' lilt tontent 'n r-rcent 1.7 I
 
i' A.vlr,,1 Speed of vehlclls in fV'. S.a cP'l
 
... b.r,•• _18ht ot 'W..,ct•• tn TCl':I ZO.S TOl"&
 
.,. " r f'Uttler of IIlf\Mh an 'tIP.llcles , whNl.
 

,.. A I'lO preclpftni., 1.0000
 

UP biulons: 

TSP (Illnlon f.ctor: 2.n LbllVNT 

EelSP)- (l46 WlT/'frHZ.n LblfW'T)CO.~) 

[(flP). 4111 Lbi/Yr or r.ll Lbl/dlr 

'"10 ~fulon flcur ,. _u,..lrwd by the 'alhvlri ~tlon: 

(. ,.w-x·UJ 1Z)-CJr.JO)-CV/J)-O."'Cv/' )"::1.5·;,1 
Yt.~:
 

I" P'M1D (al'llora '.;tor In U:lIIV.talcll Mile 'r.~.\~ n"'l)

t" '''tiel••111,. UNt.,.t '.r ....,Q 1.34
 
.- JUt Cont...c I" percent. ".'. 1.'71.
 
,- Av.r Ipnd of YWhh:ln In fP\ 5.0 ""
 
.,.. A.... r _J,ht of whlel.. tn 1_ ZO.I 1"
 
.,.. Av.r r Dt ~..ll an """lel. " ",..ll
 

'1_ AsS~ Nt prectpfhtlon LDOOO
 

'M'O [lIlnION. 

"'10 blldan fKtlr: 1.00 Lbi/WIT 

[(PlI10) • (346 WT/Yr)C1.00 LblMCTHO.5) 
1CP'M1D) • \R LbI/Y~ .,. 0.'7 UIlI/GII)' 

v.' existing AIr OUIlity Ind Implcll 

On July 1, 1987 tha Envlronmantll Protection AQlne;y (EPA) promulgated naw Nationol 
Ambllflt Air Ouollty Sundlrdl (NMOS) 'or PlnlCllla.e miner with an aerodynlmlc 
diomlller 0110 microns or lUI (I'M-101. Duo to exceedlncel of tha nllionll II10ndardl 
for PM·l O. tha city 01 KalispeN and the ne.itly E..,green a'" hava been dcsignaUd by
 
EPA IS nonalla;nment for PM·l0, As a relult of thll dalill"ation. EPA required tho .
 
D.parlmont of H..'th and Envitonm.nllJ Seiene.. and !h. FI"head City-County H..llh
 
Depanmant to s\lbm" the Kalispell PM·l0 Slit. Implementation Plan (SIP) to EPA in
 
November,1221. The SIP consisted of on emlallon control plln that controlled fugitive
 
dust emissions from roads. pltldng 1011, eonswClion, and demolition, since .echni,,1 
StudTes determined th..o sources to be !he major conlnbUlQrs of PM·l0 omission•. 

s Final Sti""ldon: lli"U 
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Receptor mOdeling .e model w"ie" identifies eOnltibutor> based on actual ara. and 
Indu'lti.1 emissions end amblenr dalal was otiginaUy used 10 demOMslrare .ttainmem cf 
Iha fldara' PM·l0 arandards IIIlhe SIP. The EPA Is nOW requiring t;"e dapal'lment to 
use I cli,paralon model fa modal which ineotperares Illowable tmisllon rates f'om 
faeaiun) to n,ur. rhal altal""'lnt can st~l be demonstrated II indi.!dua' aoulcn II. 
o~.rat;ng It t".ir ml"\mum ~low.b'" emission rales. 

AIt.r .n lnalysis. the lleplnman\ tleterminad that emission lim;tatic:o:1s applicable to t~. 
Pae< Concrete facility wa'" in eome can. no.,..;srenl lno permil uquitedl 0' "'venl 
limas "ighar thlIn .et....1amisalons (ARM 16.8.140.31. DiaIler$lOn modelling cOnducaj 
usillg "minions 'rom tha Pack Conet"te faciflty at i;. potl11tla, to emil lami,ssians 
I$lociated with ma.intum daslgn caplcity or a.limiled by ARM 16,6.14031 inllic.:.' 
t"it some emission points Within the 'acility w... slgnillcandy cOIIl,lbutlng to the 
PM·! 0 eonc.nlfllnons In the K.lispeU nonm,;"ment .r8l. ~ und In the prllCeding 
sentanci. thl t'rm ·signiflClntly· mlans that the PM·10 .minions from' Pack 
Conetet•• when modeiad. were greate, than 5 mietograms per cubic meter impact (or 
at Inst one teeeptor poinl Within thl Kalispell nonaUlinment " ... eonsl.tent will> rhe 
r.der.' Clean Ait Act. Implemlnting regulatkms found II 40 CfR Pan 51. and p~nineor 

EPA guidanc•. 

In order to demonstrate complianee (through di.persion modelingl with the PM·10 
NMQS In the Kllispell nenanlWn...t "e•. it Is necessary to r.duCt Of esublish now 
emi$.sion Hmitations for the Pack, Concrete facility < The. new emission limitation.s in ';"ifi 
doc"",en!. In conjunCti<l"l ....itll Ilimnar limitations on enher Kalispell .rea fac~iti.s. 

"emonw.tO$ t!>rough dispersion modeling tltat co",pliance wilh the NMOS for PM'lO 
will be enalned. These reductions In allowable emissions will b. en'orced through a 
.:gnt" stipulltion. -
With the !>'op.r utiUtation of ."isting control t<\uip",ent'iind rn.onable control 
techniques ' ....terino or a"plication 01 dust .up!>'usantj lor haul lOad duat the PIck 
Concrete lacility should be able to operate at maximum design rat•• and remain in 
compliance with the stipulated ,mlssjon limitations, 

The Irn is bounded by linea lrom UTM Coordlnllte 700000mE. 5347000mN. eut to 
704OOOn\E. 5346000mN. south to 704000mE, 5341000mN, ...er. fO 70300OmE. 
5341000mN. south to 703000mE, 5340000mN. wett to 702000mE:5340000mN. 
south to 702000mE. 6339000mN. east to 703OOOml:. 5339000N, south to 
703000mE. 53311000mN. eut 10 704000mE. S338000mN, .ollth to 70400QmE. 
5336000rnN. west to 70:2000mE. 5336OOOmN. wISt to 702OOOmE, 5336ooomN. 
touth \0 702000mE,·S33500011lN. WiUt to 700000inE. 5335OOOMN. nO"h to 
700000rnE. 534000OmN. west to 895OOOm£. S340000mN. no!lt. to 89'5OOOm£. 
5345000mN. usi io 7ClOQO()ri,E. S345OOOmN. nol'lh to 700000mE; S34700QmN. 

An en~ironm.ntal 8Qe.ument. Iet;lIired by tM Montana En"lronment.' Protection Ac:..
 
WIS completed lor '''1. p<o\ect. A copy Is anached.
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STATE OF MONTANA subject: 
l.ty ControlAIR QUALITY CO 

P 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 
~r OUIlity Burelu . 

Cogswen Buikli~g, Helenl, Momlnl 5962.0 
(4061 444·3454 

fiNAL ENYlflONMENTAL ASSESSMENT lEAl 

Froject or Application: Pack Conc..et. I~.• Air QUllity, Stipulation for Kllispen SIP, 

Description of Project: Concrete bitching plant with I ml~imum design rltl of 60· cubic Ylrds 
eer hour. This concrete bitching pl3nt produces concrete I.or uSi in commercii' Ind residemial 
construction projects i~ the Kalispell Irla. 

eenefiu and Purpose 01 Propo..l: On July 1. 19B7 the Environmenlal Protection Agency (EPA) 
promulgated new National Ambient ~r Quality Stlnda,ds (NAAOS) lor plrticullte maner with 
en lerodynamic diametel 01 10 microns or I..s (PM·l0). QUI to uceedlncu of the nallonl. 
standards for PM·l0•. the citY of Kalispenlnd the nearby Evergreen area have beln designated 
by EPA 1$ nonanlinme"t for PM·l0. As I resuit of this designltio", EPA required the 
Deportment 01 Health Ind Environmental Sciences and thl Flatheld City·County Health 
Deplrtment to submit the Kllispell PM·l0 State ImplemenlIlion Plan (SIP) to EPA in 
tJovember, 1991, Thl stipuluion identifies the emission sources and makes enforceable 
emission limitations and the operltion of control aquipment and teCllniques which when 
considered with similallim;t81ions on 01her Kalispen area sources will achieve the PM.l0 
NMOS. 

Description and anllysis of rel$onlble Iitemativas whenever altlmotives are rlasonably 
available and prudent to con~ider: No rellonable altemltives are aVlillble. 

A listing Ind Ippropriate eVllua1ion of mitigation, stipulations and othel controls enfolceable by 
the agency or anothei govemin.nt Iganey: A list of enfOlceable conditions and In analysla of 
conditions are coml,ined in ~ signed stipulation. 

I\ecom';'enaation: An E1S is not roqulraa. 

!I an EI5 Is needed. Ina if approplilltl. e"1'laln'ihe renons for pllparing thl' EA: 

If In EIS Is not reQulr~, .•~i~in y,hy tha EA 1& an appropriata Ilval 01 lnaly&i" Thl emissions 
hom this plant will not cl1Ingl'" ThIs action makes tile control eQulpmem and cOMlol 
tecMiques at the plant enforcelble Ind alSules thlt 1ha emissiona from this flcility when 
con&idered with sim~ar emission 6mltJdons ~ other SOurces will attain the PM·l0 NMOS. . ." '.. ' .. '" ..' ".... . - . ~ . - . . . 

Other groups oi"agencles C,~~~!e:tid or which ~ay hava ovtrlapp!ng lunsdietion; Nonl 

Individy.is ~i iiro~p~ cci~'i;ibuii~g to this EA: Department 'f Health Ind Envlronmen11' ' 
Sciences, Air Quality Bureau ' 

EA prepared by; Micheel Glavin 

Date; July 22, 1993 
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Po:ential lmplet on ,Phvsical Environmer.t 

I 1 Tef,,,,,~.nd ~qu.till. 'Ut•• tId )4atn'.li 
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X 
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Potential Impact on Human EnvirOllmenr 
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Fl,athead county 
Air Quality ControlON PLAN Pro a 

1 BEFORE THE BOARD OF HEALTH ~~ ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
OF THE STATE OF 1I0NTANA
 

2
 

In tbe Katter of compliance ot ) 
Plum Creek Manufacturing, L. P. , ) 
Kalispell,Kontana, with ) STIPl.1LATION 
40 erR 50.6, National Ambient ) 

5 Air Quality standard for ) 
Particulate Matter and ARM ' ) 

6 16.8.821, Kontana Ambient Ah- 1 
Quality standard for PM-I0 ) 

7 -------------------------------- ­

8 
The Department of Health and Environmental Sciences 

9 
("Department"), and Plum Creek Manufacturing, L.P., ("P1Ulll 

10 
Creek"), hereby stipulate and a~ee to all the tollowing 

11 
paragraphS 1-19 inclusive, inclUding the exhibits as reter­

12 
enced belOW, in regard to the above-captioned matter and 

13 
present the ,same for consideration and adoption by the Board 

14 
of Health and Environmental Scie:1ces ("Board"): 

15 

16 
A. BACKGROUND: 

17 
On July I, 1987, the Un!ted states Environmental 

18 
Protection Agency,. (,"EPA") prolilulgated national ambient air 

19 • 
quality standard.. f,<;lr particulate matter (measured' in the 

20 
a~ient air as PII-I0, or particles with an aerodynamic diame­

21 
ter less than or equal to a nominal 10 micrometers) ("partic­

22 
ulate Matter IlAAQS"). The aMual standard ot 50 micro9rams 

23 
per cubic Meter (annual, oriU.:etic mean), and the 24-hour 

24 
standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour average 

25 
concentration), were promulgats'; by EPA pursuant to Section 

26 
109 ot the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, ~ ~., as 

27 

(s'UPllLATiOIl) 

es: 
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1 o.::lended by the Chen Air Act AJDendlllents of 1990 (~Act"). 

2 Section 110 of the Act requires each etate to sub-

J !:lit an illlplelllentation plan for the control of each air pol­

lutant for Which .. national ..~ient air quality standard has 

5 been pro~ulgated. Since a standard has heen promulgated fOr 

6 :particulate matter. the State of Ho~tana is required to sub­


1 iQit an implelllentation plan for particulate llIatt.r to EPA.
 

3. Section 7~-2-202, HcA, requires the Board tc estab­

9 !ish ..~ient air quality standards fer the sUte. Sections 

10 15-2-111(3) and 15-2-401, HCA, elllpCl,/er the Board to issue 

11 orders upon a hearing before the Board concerninq compliance 

12 with national and state ambient air quality standards. 

4. On April 29, 1988, the Board adopted state a~ient 

14 air quality standards for PH-10, inclUding an annual standard -
l!> ot 50 micrograms per cubic 1leter (anhuel arithllletic Illean). 

16 and a 24-hour sta~dard of 150 microqrams per cubic meter (24­

H hour a\leraqe concentration). ARK 1.6.8.821 (~PM-I0 KA1.QS"). 

18 5. on Auqust 7, 1987, the Kaiispell area was dasignat­

19 "d all a Group 1 area by 'tPA. S2 Fe<!. Req.. 29383. PursUAnt 

:10 to to'!. 'ederal clean Air ACt all Group I are... inclUding 

21 Reliep.n, ar_ designate4 by .operation of law to be 1n non­

22 attainment for t.'1e particulate matter NAAQS. 62 U.S.c. 

2J 7407(d) (4) (Il), as amendea. Further, the Act designated the 

24 Kalispell area as a "moderate" PM-I0 nonattai""'ent arell. 42 

25 U.S.C. 1S13(a}. as amend.d. For areaa designated as ftmod.r­

26 "U". the eta t. WllS requi red to aubllli t to EPA an i.1Ilplementa­

(S'!'IPIILJII'IOB)
 
2
 

-



5
 
STATE OF MONTANA
 
AIR QUALIT
 

P 0 ram 

un y 
Air Quality Control 

1 

2 

5 

S 

10 

II 

12 

13 

1'; 

15 

16 

11 

15 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

H 

25 

26 

21 

tion plan no later than one year from enactment of November 

15, 1990 amendments to the Act. 42 U.S.C. 1513a(a) (2). The 

area encompassed in the moderate nonattainment designation 

(hereafter "Kalispell nonattainment area") generally includes 

the City of Kalispell and that portion of Flathead County 

within the vicinity of the lloundaries of the City of Kali ­

spell. A map of the Kalispell nonattainment area is attached 

to the Stipulation as El<hibi t A and by this reference is 

incorporated herein in its entirety as part of this document. 

6. Results of air quality sampling and monitoring from 

1986 through 1991 have demonstrated violations within the 

Kalispell nonattainment area of the 24-holU" standard con­

tained in both the particulate lOatter NAAQS and the PM-10 

KAAQS. 

7. On November 25, 1991, Governor Stephens sUbmitted 

to EPA an ilOplelOentation plan for Kalispell, Montana, demon­

strating attainment of the particulate matter NAAQS. The 

implelOentation plan relied upon the receptor modeling tech­

nique known as chemical mass llalance (CMB) to identify the 
. . 

lOajor emission sources contributing to noncompliance. The. 

implementation Plan' consillted of an emission control plan 

that controlled fugitive dusts emissions from roads, parking 

lots, construction and demolition projects, and barren 

ground. 

8. On April 29, 1992, EPA notified Governor stephens 

that the Kalispell implementation plan could be conditionally 

(BTIl'DLATIOJl ) 
3 
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1 approved if certain deticienchs lIere correeted. "deficien­

2 cy identified by EPA was that the emission limitations set 

tor ind~strlal sources (or in some cases tor industrial sour­

Ces vhere there was no emission limitation set at all1 COuld 

5 result in signHicant emission increases "bove the emission 

6 levels oecurring during the sO\l.l:<;e apportioMent tloclelin~ 

7 study (C~). Furthertlore. such potential emissions increases 

lIere not accounted for in the partic~late matter UAAQS demcn­

9 stration ot attainment. 

10 9. On June 15. 1992. Governor Stephens submitted II 

11 letter to EPA co_itting to additional analysis I:tilizinc; 

12 dispersion modeling technique on the Kalispell area inclustri­

13 al so~rc..s. It the dispersion modeling inclicatad that a 

14 source signif1cantly impacted the nonattainment. area, 'the -15 Governor further comaitted to developing new emission limita­

14; tion,; on the KlIlispdl area ind~atrial sOurces vhich would 

.17 demonstrate attainment of the partiCUlate matter NAAQS. 

1Q 10. The results of the earlier CHB mOdell~ study were 

19 in 'part dependent upon the level of act~al emissions from the. 
20 vari~us sources in the Kalispell area durin; the study peri­

21 cd. Hewever, and bas~d upcn a rllview ot the allowable lI.is­

22 sions tor those salta sources, the dapartment is concernlld 

23 that the allowable .miluions do not correlate "ell to the 

24 actual emissions occurrinq durinq the period of C~ analysis. 

25 For exallple, in the case ot P1Wll Creek, some e.,ission pointll 

26 are not SUbject to ulissions limitations, and other emission 

27 

(STIPtlUUO!l ) 
4 
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1 points have emissions limitations that are significantly
 

2 higher that the actual emissions during the CMB study.
 

3 11. Dispersion modeling analysis has b~en conducted by 

the departlllent tor the Kalispell nonattainment area. The
 

5 dispersion modeling incorporates. the allowable emission rates
 

6 from the sources of PM-I0 emissi0J;ls in the Kalispell non­


7 attainment area to detenine the extent of their respective
 

8 contributions to the ambient levels of PM-10. Based upon the
 

9 results of this modeling, the PM-IO emissions from Plum Creek
 

10 were identified as a significant contributor to ambient lev­

11 els or PH-I0 in the Kalispell nonattaill!llent area. The de­

12 partmerit believes that based upon these modeling reSUlts, 

13 revised emission limitations for Plum Creek are necessary to 

14 demonstrate compliance with the particulate matter II".AQS. 

15 The department has performed additional modeling using re­

16 vised emission rates for Plum Creek and other sources in the 

17 Kalispell area to determine the levU ot emissions which 

18 aChieves the particulate _tter IIMQS. Based upon theu 

19 modeling reSUlts, the department and Plum Creek agree to the 

20 revised emission limitations for Plum Creek, ,as set forth in 

21 Exhibit B. 

22 

23 B. BINDING EffECT 

24 12. The parties to this stipUlation agree that allY sUCb 

25 emission limitations placed on Pl~ creek must be enforceable 

26 by both the department and EPA. To this end, the parties 

27 

(S'lIPt1LATIOll) 
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6 
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10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

lB 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

have negotiated specific li~itations and conditions that are 

to be applicable to plum Creek. The specific conditions 

which comprise these limitations ars contained in ElChibit B 

to this stipulation (entitled "Emission Limitations and Con­

ditions, Plum Creek, Inc.") which is attaChed hereto and by 

this reference is incorporated herein in its entirety as part 

of this document. 

13. Both parties understand and agree that if EPA finds 

the Kalispell implementation plan incomplete or disapproves 

the plan, or if future violations of the partiCUlate matter 

NAAQS or PM-10 standard KAAQS occur, this stipulation may be 

renegotiated and made enforceable through an associated Bo~rd 

order or simply superseded by a subsequent order of the Board 

upon notice of hearing. 

14. The Department is the state a~ency that is primari­

ly responsible for the development and implementation of the ­
State Implementation Plan under the Federal Clean Ai.r Act. 

section 75-2-112(2) (c), MCA. Unde~ sections 75-2-101, MCA, 

n §.N., the Board is required to pr.otect pUblic health and 

welfare by limiting the levels and concentrations of air 

•
pollutants within the "tate. Such responsibility inclUde" 

the adoption of .emission standards (Section 75-2-203, MeA) 

and the issuance of orders (Sections 75-2-111(3), 75-2-401, 

MCA) to effectuate compliance with national and state ambient 

air quality standards. 

15. The parties to tbis Stipulation agree that upon 

(SUPtlLATION)
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finding the limitations and conditions contained in Exhibit B 

to this stipuh.tion to be necessary for the Kalispell non­

attainmant area to meet the particulate ~atter N~~QS and the 

PM-10 MAAQS. the 80ard has jurisdiction to require the impo­

sition Df such lioitations and conditions, and nay adopt the 

se~e as enforceable ~easures applic~ble to Plum Creek. 

16. The conditions and li~itations contained in Exhibit 

a t.o this Stipulation are consistent with the provisi.ons of 

th.. Montana Clun Air Act, Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA, and 

rula5 promulgated pursuant to that Act. 

17. Any obll'i!Ations in this; Stipulat.1on and attached 

::>:hibit B t.hat are zore stringent ,;:han conditions SEt forth 

in an air quality permit issued to Plum Creek, supersede the 

I less stringent permit conditions. 

I	 18. Accordingly, the parties to this StiP'llation agree 

that it ~ould be consistent with the terms and intent of this 

StipUlation fOl: the Board to iss."e an Ordet: imposing the 

te~s in this stipulation and the limitations and conditions 

contained in EXhibit B of this StipUlation, and adoptin9 the 

saoe as ~nforceable measures applicable to Qaum Creek. 

. PLCM CREEK fol,l\:NDFAC1'UlUNO. L.P.	 MONT,\NA DEPAM'KENT OF
 
It£ALTH ,\NO &NVIRQIfflENTAL
 

/ ') vi
r;f;~ f .<)V,<·.u/ ':'~~

5. -l-t-s-:"""'-'-"'-------- ­ r Rob&t:t J.Rinrc- Director 

(STIPULATION) 
7 
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EXHIBIT B
 
EMISSION LIMITATI'ONS AND CONDITIONS
 

Plum Creek Manufacturing. LP 
Evergreen Flcility 
P.O. Box 5257 
Kalispell. MT 59903 

The above named company Is hereinafter rete,ned 10 8S 'Plum Creek.' 

Section I: Affected Facility 

Plum l;:reek's Evergreen plywood plant 10CBted approximately 3 miles nonheast ot 
KalispeU. Monllna near the Evergreen subdivtslon in SWY., Section 33. Township 29 Nonh, 
Range 21 West, Flathead County.' 

Section II: Um!tations and Con,ditions 

A.	 Conditions, 

1.	 Plum Creek shall comply with all requirements contained in this' 
stipulation and III requirements contained In air qUllity permits issued by 
the depanment unless otherwise noted. 

2.	 Plum Creek shall comply with the emission limita:ions contained in Table 
1. The emission limitations in Table 1 supersede the related emission 
limitations In the air quality permit Issued by the depanment. 

lIble 1 

Sourc. 'Irtlc:ulate IMtt.1" 
lbothr 

""'0
lbl/hr 

,.,t. ,-.fter 
tonlvr 

,.HO 
Tons/yr 

I 

1M FUll hUe" 16.1 16.1 . 711.52 7MZ 

Two V.,..r ON,t. n.1 14.' "'.66 10',56 

S••Ut Dip If" 
C';ch... 

Z.5S 1.29 11.30 5.65 

;t_,."'"I,..
lin CYclones 

16.'0 1.20 71.13 l5.9! 

",...~l_.. '.34 0.67 S.a7 2.93 

SondonLst "II. 
., 

••thouse 

" 

0.32 , 0.32 1.<0 , 1.'0 

l,ndI,. C'y,::tane 
, ••hoy.. 

6.17 1.17 Z1.0Z 21.'z 

...,11,.. I ..~_. 0.19 0.19 3.90 3.10 

3.77Dry ;\IIL II,h_. 0.16 ' 0.16 3.77 

I 

1	 rinol SdS'lotlILign; 1/11IU 

.­
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3,	 Plum Creek Sh.1I nOt caull or authorize emlnions 10 be discha'G"d Into
 
the atmospne,. f,om any acco,s 'oads, pa,king lOIS, Ind tog decks of
 
Ihe general pI"'! prapel'l'( any visible fugitive emissions that e~hibit
 

opacity' of Ive pe,cent (S,") 0' g'ute' ave'alled over six tiiJ
 
consecutive mlnu,es.
 

4.	 Plum C,eek shall treat all unpaved pollions 01 the hlul '0ads, accus
 
roads. parl<Jng lals, and Ih. genollli plant a'.. with chemical dust
 
slIIlP,esnnl n necenary to mlin~ln campliance wit!'l the S% opacity'
 
limitation. > 

5.	 Plum C,eek shall treat all log declts wilh weIer as necess<f'( to rtullntain
 
compllence with the 5% opacity' limitation.
 

6.	 Plum C,uk shall not cause 0' autho,ile emissions to be discharged into
 
the outdoo, atmosphere from aflY'sOu,ce an opacity' of twemy pe,ce""
 
(20%) a' greate' ave'aged ove' sl. (6) cOflSlcutive minutes:
 

7.	 Plum Creek shall ope'ate tht following control mlnures: 

a.	 Hog Fuel Ilolle' ESP 
b.	 Two Vent!f Dryers ESP 
c.	 SawmiU log OcbarlUng Wlter Spray3 
d.	 Plywood log Oebarking Waler Sprays 
e.	 Saw";l1 Chip Bin Cyclone 
f.	 P1a,ne' Shavings B,n Saghause' 
g.	 Plyv,ood Fllles Cyclone 
h.	 Sanderdust Silo Bal/house ­
I.	 Sande, Cyclone Baghouse 
I.	 Slwline Bal/house 
k.	 DIy cuel Baghouse 
I.	 Planner Shavings Truclt Panial Enclosu,e
 

"'loadoUt
 

8.	 Plum Creek ShIll nat debark mart Ihan 734,400 tans of logs per yea,. 

e.	 TlSting 

1.	 Plum Creek shall te01 tha Slnder Cyclone Saghouse and demon"Jale '
 
compliance W;1h Ihe PM·10 emission limitation contained In Section'
 
II.A.2 by November 30, 1994. 

,	 Ol'ocity shaff be determined aecordl"ll to 40 efR, Pall 50, APPC11dix A. Mettled 9 Vi.ua' 
Ct:.rmlnstlon of OoaeilY of Eminiona fTom SlatloniltY Soule... 
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2.	 Plum Cru' shall test the Pllner Shlvings Bin Cyclone Baghouse and 
d.mons~rGie compliance' with the PM·'O emission limitAtion contBIined in 
Section II.A.2 by November 30, 1994. . 

3.	 Plum C...~ shalltast the Plywood Veneer Dryer emissions and 
demonstrlte compriance with the PM·10 emission limitation contained in 
Section I l.A.2 by 1995. 

4.	 Plum Cruk shan perform In an'alysis on the hog fuel. fines, planner 
shavings, and chips in accordlnce with tha Sill enalysis procedures found 
In AP·42 Appendix C, D, and E. This analYlis Ih.1I be completed and 
submln.~ to the department by March 1. 1994. 

5.	 Testing IlQuired in Section II.B.l and II.B.2 shall be conducted In 
eccordEnee with 40 CFR Part 51 and the Montana Source Testing 
Protocol. 

6.	 Testing required in Section II.B.3 shall be conducted in accordance with 
40 CFR Fin 51. Appendix M Including bacChalf. for PM·l0 or 40 CFR 
Part 60. Appendix A including back·half, for toUI particulate used as a 
surrogaTe for PM·l0. The Test methods shall also conform to the 
Montina Compliance Source Testing PrOtocol. The dryer load shall b. i, 
90% cap.city during the test time. 

C.	 Pernnining 

.' I. Plum Cruk shill obUin a permit from the Department of Health and 
Environmental Sciences limit,ing the amissions from the Log Yard,Residue 

'Reclaim System to 3.19 tons/year of PM·l0 and 26 Ibslday of PM-l0 
before operating the syslem. 

2.	 Plum Creek shaM obtain a permit to t'onstruct and operlte the new 
Sander aaghouse and begin operatio~ of the new Sinder Baghouse prior 
to November 30, 1994. 

3.	 Plum Creak shililubmit a request to the department by April 1, 1994 
asking the department to modify the air quality peomit issued by th! 
department to Plum Creek to Include the limitations and conditions 
contained in this stipulation. 

3 

5: 
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Plum Creek· Evergresn
 

l. Purpose of I~e stipulation 

As a result of the designation of the City of Kalispell and the neartly Evergreen lIlea as 
nc:manail\l1Wnt. EPA reCluited the Department of Health Inti En-.lrt,nmentll Sciences ond 
the Flatheed City-County Health Department to svbtnit t~e Kalispell 1"1.4·10 Stlte 
Implementalion Plan (SIP) to EPA in Novembei, 1991. The SIP consisted 01 an 
eminion control plan Ihat controlled lugitive dust emiuions from roads. palking lots. 
con51ruction. lind demonllon. Technical studies determined then SOUIC" we'e the 
mejor contributors 01 PM· 10 emluions. 

Receptol modeling la modil which idenlifiu contributors baud on actual area and
 
indullnel emissions and Imbient data) WIS originilly uled to dorrons"ele aluinrnenl c;:
 
lhe federal PM·l0 standards in the SIP. The EPA lIubsequel1tly "'Qvired the departmem
 
to use a dispersion modella rno~1 whlch incorporates IlIoWI~~ emission rates Irom
 
facilities) to assvr. thot Ittainmen! can Itill be demonstrated If individual SOlJrces are
 
operaling at their maximum allowable emission rates.
 

In order to demonstrate compliance (through dispersion modslinllJ with the 1"1.1·10
 
NMOS in the Kalispell nonanaie.ment erea. it is necessary to IIduce or establi.h new
 
ernisslol"l hniliHions faf Plum Creek. Ci$.persion modeling u5ing the: new erni,~ign
 

limitations il"l thiS documl!nt. fn conjunetKln with limitations on Gt'ltr KahsptH arl3
 

1.1:il;tle•• demonstrates attainment of the /IIAAOS for PM·l0. These 'reductions and
 
changes tn allow.ble eml$$ions will be enforced through. aigned slipulation,
 

11. Emission Inventory ­
1$, .01 

• ~t 
.''';;:;i' '-;;:;i'_. iii:if'" ;~:;';'" ;~:i~"'" ~:;;.'\ill' ,oll.r 

h. Vt'f'IWr O,.,..rt t43." IOS.54 '1.'19 
,._; U LOt Oebe,..ll'lf I.S7 0.87 
Plywood Lot o.,.t.1,. 1.10 ,.U 
S,.Hl 11111;\ St.t,. 6.30 J.'4 
Pl'fWOOd IhCit 14l1li''''' . a.19 4.~
 

s....nt Chip l'n tyclON 1l.3O $.1$
 
'l~' s.".vt"". It" Cl'CtO"lif ".&1 1I.'l 
,inrn CyclOl"11 '.'7 2.93
 
Ul'dtfO,;l'l $(1. IqllOlAe l,(,Q. 1.40
 
$tt'1det' CVC." 1.1. 17.01 11.0'
 
Sull","~. J.PO J.90
 
Dry 'wi 1.1. J.77 J.77
 
101 ,.,.1 'II. , 'UI~ ~.j" W.IS ]).9$
 

,\~ 011", IN" L_' 9.). 3.S'
 
, ......1U/pl..,. Ol'" lruct \,AdOlJt '0.61 '.79
 
fIftH Tn.,,,; \,oadout . 2'.19 a.7\
 
pi.,..,. »llh'{-ngt tP'1JC1r: lMdaut S:,OO 11.00
 
..... w 'utftlvcI .. r ...,ty 67.39 l'.n
 
loti! tOj 1'ani lItluEan.t 7.n 3.\9
 

Toul fllh,hw. ~.19 164.06 IIZ.'I 61.81 11:.26 f,OI 

l 
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____~IM ON PUN 

Ko; h,,\ .011 .... 

UP I.i.alons 

lJaiuiCJn '.ttor: 16.' lbl/l'lt (p.".lt UntU' 
".... If ClPIi"tl.Ot'Ii .'60 haur/y"" _, 
t.\c\lhttQN.; 16.1 Ibs/ht • 8760 .. 0.OD05 tCN/lb • 70.52 tOM/y" 

""·'0 Eftllll,",1 

£olulon 1KtOI": 16.1 'bliP'll"' <.h".h U.h) 
Mour. of opent'on: 176G hDUt/y.'" 
(altuhtlcn: "16.1 lbe/ht" .Jl!lO • 0.0005 t_/lb • 70.S2 tonafyr 

1101: lrIl.ltOl"llt 

...l.. tOtl. '.ctClt: Z.81bs/tan <A'Uf, scc \-02'009-02, pt,. 24)
 
Control rHfcfencyr 0.01
 
prcuss Itrlf toll. tonlr"" (l,!tlNU)
 
Cilct.llltlcnl; lOll! tCln/Y"" .. 2.8 Lbilllon· 0.0005 tons/lb. 112.11 torsI,:
 

1",llIlon '.etc,.: '-, lbi/tDrl <AlCE'. tee '.02·OOV·02, p.I,. 24> 
C«Ictal tffidltl"lGy: Cl.01 
Ptott". •• te: 10128 ton/yest (15t iNtI)
c,'eul.,J_; n,n tCft/y.'" .. 1.' Ie-Iton" 0.0005 t(lns/ib = !.:.=; :;.... f"!'" 

co (lJIinIOf'l$: 

'.lnlon FlC!otE '.0 Ibs/t01 LUS!'. sec ,·ot·om·oz, pli. ZIo) 
CCf'ltroL 1"lctenc:y1 0.01 
Pr~". lite.: 801Z8 tCll"Jyu1' aatinlte) 

. c.. le",lU'Ol"lI: tJ012tJ tllr'l/year • 4.0 Lbs/tDn· 0.0005 tOf'lS/tb • UO.l!l. t~/r.' 

SOa.(l\fulOl"llI 

lehaion fletor: G." tt.Jtllr'l WUf, tee 1·0Z·GOV·02, piP 2(,)
 
ControL efflelm:.,: 0.01
 
'rDCns lat.: 10121 tc:wvy"" (htf_tt)
 
Cllcul_tIOl'1t: lOllS tCWVy..r • G.15 lbalton • Cl.ClOO~ tona"b • 6.01 tCftl/r.
 

ho yenlt" 0""11" 

TSP E.fuicna 

Er-Iliion ,.,.tot, :52..1 lbl/h1' (Pemit U.h) 
1Iou" 0' as-rat{Ol'1: 8760 hovr/yalr 
C.lcul.t' .... : U.8 lbt/hr - B76C1 • O.OQCIS tON/Lb • 143.66 tOl'll/yr 

"'·10 (.hal....: 
•

~fI!lIlan hctort %4.1 LblI1lr . CStlPJlltlcn U.It) 
leur. Q' ..,..tfCll"l: 4760 ,""",rlyeer 
t.lcu"t~_l 14 ..1 lbs/l'l1' • 8760 • Cl.0005 tQl'",s/lb. 10'.5' tons/y1' 

'0: £llte.reNl 

(fll •• iQn fKtQtl 1.1 lblJ10000 aq It ........r· (.USU, SCC 1·Cl7·:o-7.~] ...... ·'43)
 
CCll"ItrQl Elf1clancyl 0.0% 
Procn, IU.: 196120000 tcnl.,....r Cbtl.U) . 
c.l.culJtlontt 19672£1000· to"V)'f' • I.] lllc/l0000 tq It ......r • t.u7JS ::rs/~~ .. 12." ::N/~ 

sa_," ,"oJ gtOirtln, 

L~r PrcduttiOl'l: ]",800 t_lyf c....d en Aul_ filro:i.ctlon lito) 

2 
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bi:"lcn '.'tOft G.Ol It./tAl'l' unn, sec. 3·0?~06e·C'l', 9. 1''3)
 
CO\vol (ffiC'l...-.cr~ SlI': (\lttf,IPf'IYS)
 
C4i1c.illtiO"U: )1WO ttr$/yr .. 0.01 L-ta/tm • ct.. c.~.Q) • O.O>JDS tOtUIlt/ • 1.51101":1/)"1'
 

,...·~o btu~~. 

bh1.'VI hnot~ t..li\\ ita!'. (,k'sH, Kt )·~7·~·e'\, p. '''-'1)
 
C"'trC~ Hflci'tf"ICY:. :sex OIUtt $prI)'J)
 
hlCl.lI,UO'\l' ~l~,g tl'"Gly' • 0.01 ltlltt-on • (1" 0.'01 • O.O:OS t_l\b'l O••J t"",/yr
 

'lywood" lot e;~i:.I.rki"" 

l~·" "~tl{l'H 41'.60-:1 1f,n/yr thud Ol't ""'D.fI '"odJc~iC\l'llu.) 

11' b~ •.l.1".. ; 

£,::tiniU"l ',uot: G.021bl/(0t'!0 ""Sf/, see , ..or·ooa-o,. P' ',",J)
 
teA~N;\ lHic:ifl"lC,y; SO;: (VIttI" ,-",Yt)
 
r.l,cvht5ov; 4.t9~ lr:nl/yf .. 0.02 1~/_W1' 0" O,!O):t 0.0:;::Q5 t9l'\t/l'b' :.10 'C.,..I.,t
 

r":linl~ 'suor; 0.'1' It:sJlOl'l (.lInl, se, )·01·p¢I·f;l,. p. 10)
 
c~u·t\ U"ti~y: S:S CIIat..,. t:pn.,.)
 
't\Ni"tQrl;:l: '1~ t..,.,,, • o.CU IbIJ_on· (l. C."), 0.0005 'Ol"ls/~b. 1.1'; tOl"4/yt
 

(3inl;1l helot; O.Co' \bt/tM (""nd "" kJ'owhdtt .f n~. prO-Uti)
 
C':I'\;t"l (OIC'iency~ 0-:
 
C.l~:.tl.li ... : ]1.c.ao~ 'Clf\t/)'r ·0." IbJlton • O.OCO' toooalt'b • t.1'O '01\1/.,.,.
 

p,c. to L:tl:u ttnl~ -
(;:sit,ibl\hct.,.: G.Oll Ibsltw'i (lued IWl kno.. ll'dt* of ~lw pt"WU",)
 
t~r~t t1' t(i.l«flCY: tn
 
,.lc:~\.tiOM~ ]1~Q t.-.ar.t,.,. .. e.Q21 ,"/ten •O'.~ u".lI'b .1.'. cU\Sltl'
 

'l.,..ood Iloct s.~tl'lf 

l\rlbtr 'rtO.iC'tIDl"'.; '.;,4,9.60D·;~Irl' ~ Uned Ct\ JfU~'lI.D·'tact.ctiQf"l••hl 

bts.dcn ,."un O.G' lbt/tDtl Bu«f 0'\ ~lWJ• .t t~. proc....)
 
tlll.\'l'"Ol Unci~y~ t1 *'
 
t.l~'.Uaftl: c,"U6/)O ,...,.,1" .0.0' 'tllI1tGfll ... a.OtIlJS tOl\S/tb • '.39 '~/)';I"
 

' ''·\Cl bllt,9tIJ% 

bl'utr. "~1C1: O.C2J 1bi/e.- (t~ fIl'/i 1Ino<oo..... of ~h. pnili:ft1,)
 

CtlI"Itroi llttc:t9f'1tY: rn.
 
c.tC'lilluh••u "196O'l hN/.,.,. • a.on lb&/eW\ • ~.OOOS t'Ol'll/tb • 4.62 1-0I'd/Y'f'
 

se... i l\ C\ip "n t';t\4II'W 

)II""): 1'1 ';lI:~"( Iv':: t7~ hr./}1' 

f·jnlU\ ',-,tor: l.S" lbl~1 (bu:.-4 0l"I rich. I" ""IU)
 
c:.t",Utior.: '760 t4ntyr • l.SI lb&fh1 • -o.t»C, tOl"d/ll: Il 1t.1tI temf)"r


I." lbs/?lr • U6ClI926DO "'/y••r • O.Z,," lbl/JllU'
 

Re aces D ted~ 

September 19, 1993 -Pa e 15.2.4 (224) 



Cha 
Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 

lralulCll"l fanor: 1.29 \bs/l'lr <hued on f,,'ot'lllltion frail Ccr:t;.U'ly) , 
C81C1Jllttorw: ano "t,/yt • 1.29 lbt/llt" O.OOOS un/It». '.!oS tr:ns/yr 

1.29 1m,...,· a760/9Z600 MIF/yut • 0.12 lbs/)l.!' 

UP l8IilllCIN: 

I!lIf ..ian flcfClr: 16.'0 lbs/fl., Ouwd 00. AP"42 lid flo_rlU) 
t.lC\.llItIClr"lS~ 17tO hn/Tt • ".40 lbs/tlr • O.OOOS tOl'\J/LD • 7l.U HltlS/yr 

16.40 1~lltr· ,76OI1ZJ.(,00 MlFfyur .1.1' It:sfl'l.I' 

,"-'0 r.lsl{OI'\I.: 

(mlulen hetor: 1.20 \bsihr Rued on ""·42 .rd fl""rut) 
CIlC\JlItIQIW: .7tO hu/yr • 1.20 ltll,,,, • 0.0005 tens/la • )'.~2 tora/yr 

1.20 Ibi/",.· .,601113400 ....'/yeol' • 0.58 Ibtfll!I' 

Hw,s af oper1tio:n: 11760 hrs/yr 

TIP £•••• fClN: 

1_1..lm '.ctot: 1.3' \bl/hr (billed on til io In AIRS> 
CdclJlUlol"II: I7tO "'nf.". • \.34 lblt"''' • O.OOOS tOM/lb • S.1!7 \ona!'r. 

1.)1, './I'lt • a760I2CO..10'" ft"2/YRlr • O.OOOC'6 t~110·6 '~"'2 

"'-10 lJalulons: 

r.1a.lan hctotr 0.67Il1t/llt <t-ild on lnfof"Ntlon fprft C~) 
Cllcul_tlons: 17!0 "nfyr • 0.67 Ibs/"r .. D.0005 tcnl/lb • Z.91 tors/yr 

0.67 lb:/t.r .. 176O/Z0b10'"6 ft"'2/ye.r • 0.00003 'bs/l0"' fl"2 

Slt'lC!tr6.lst sHo .ei~lI~use 

!tours Dt operationl 1760 "'rtm 

IlIlhalon hstorl 0.3:2: \bs/nr n..ed on In'.r-.tlon frCll'll l:~ny) 
CIL",t.t1ona: 1760 ~rsfYr .. 0.32 lbl/"r • 0.0005 tON/lb. 1.40 t-.tyr 

o.n Ibllhr .. 1760nOOa.10"'6 ft"'2/"..r • O.DODO' Ibi/10'" h"Z 

',HO bfaalOl1l: 

rllilalon '.auot', 0.32 lbl/hr <beled Oft" .nfo~I'Oft frCIII caII'*"r} 
Ca.",tetf_: 1760 ~rI/y1' • 0.52 ' ../tI.r • D.OOOS tON/lb. '.40 tonafyr 

0.3Z l../flr - 1760/Z001;10", ft"'Zlyltr • 0,0000' (blno"', ft..Z 

S.nd.r CyelOf'lt •••• " 

'oura of openl tOft: 11'Q )r,l"Ifrr 

UP Ea,'ulcww: 

btnlon '.I,r; 6.17 lbl/hr (biI.ed on fn.lorMtton fnllll:~ny) 
C.llt'\,lbUoret 1760 "ntyr· 6.17 te./tlr .. O.OOOS IOF\l/lb. 27.0Z t~/rr 

6.17 tM/hr .. 1760nOOx1D'" ft"'Z/"..r. 0.00027 lta/10'"6.'ft"2 

P_·10 (ltIr.. ton.a; 

t"h,t .... ftuor~ 6.17 lta/1'lr o.,td on Inf..-t'cn frllfl c:~rry) 
CeIWlltl_r 11'0 "ra/yr • 6.17 It:./ftr • 0.0005 tcn/lb • 21.oz tr:n/yr 

'.17 Lbl/hr • 17&anoDx10", ft"'Z/Yhr • D.000Z7 LblI10"6 ft"'2 

s: 
1993 

D ted: 
35 



-
Volume II 

OF MONTANA. 

holl fr'lll h;houu 

llour. of operation: 8760 "rsIYr .. 
. 15P lmlntONI 

( ... inion Factor: 0.19 lba/hl' (butd DI'1 tnfoMMtfon IrOl'll c~ny) 
tal~ul.tfCJl'\l: 8760 hrl/yr I 0.89 ltlt"., • O.OOOS tona/(b • 3.90 cons/yr 

0.19 Ibs/hr I 1760/200...10", ft'"'iVyelr • D.COOD' Ibl/'O'" ft ..Z 

EIII.. ;on hr:tor: 0.19 lba/tll' (bI.1'lI on InfoMMtlon Irm clIII'PI"Y) 
CllculU;DNi: 8760 hrS/Yf • 0.19 Ibl/hr • O.C100~ tGl\l/lb • 3.90 tons}yr 

0.19 Ibt/hr • 17611/200..10'"' 'tt"'Z/y.., • O.DDD04 11::al10"6 't"2 

Dry Jutl •• 14. 

Mourl of apentf~: 1760 hrs/yr 

TSii ( ..is.ION 

(nlillon 'uto": 0.86 It-Ihr (bind Ol"l 1",,01'111"0lIo 'rCl'l CCIrI"pII'l'() 
Cah:uluIDP\l: .760 hr./yr· 0.86 Lbl/hl" 0.0005 tClN/Lb. 3.n tonslyr 

. 0.&6 \bs/hr • 1760/Z00..10"" ft"'21r-ar • O.OOOCM. lba110'"6 ft .., 

IfIlIluton flCtor: 0.&6 Ibt/"" (butd on Infol'Ntion IrOl'll ccnpny) 
Calcul.tiOlU,: &760 "rs/yr • O.M tbs/hr • 0.0005 tot'll/lb 1iI 3.n tOlU/yt 

0.36 lta/", • 1760/200..'0"" ftA',.,tlr • 0.0000' 11::a/10"6 ft .. Z 

b'5.Ion hc~or~ 1.00 It.lton '''SU, SCC 3"07"00I·Cl3, p.s. 143)
 
CCI'Itrol ttflc:fttC'f: 0.0'1
 
'raul' ..tt~ 199700 ton/year OClzllft.ft productlDl'l rite)
 
Calcul.tlCN: '99700 ton/.,ur • 1.DO lbl/tm· 0 .. 0005 tona/lb • 9'9.&5 tt:nSI'Ir ­

PM-tO 11Iliufonsi 

Erllsafon rlC~or: 0.3& It.ltOl''l o."U, 1CCJ·07·001..03, Pille 10)
 
Control [fflcf~: 0.0'1 •. '. .
 
.Proc.....tel 199700 ton/ye.r OlutAII preduction rat')
 
Calcuta~'Dft5: '99700 ton/plr • D.36 Ibi/tCl'l • 0.0005 tons/lb • 35.95 tONI.."
 

P>I.,....ocd t!'llr- TrYCk L.~,1t 

Proee.. hte: 106,000 t0t'8/.,.. r 

UP> EMIo.lonll 

(mh.lon Flelor: CUI tbl/~on CbtlNte belM! ~ knolf\~9' of p"'01;:". & .11. cf IWttrtal)
 
c.lc.ule~ 10l"Il: lNCOO tons/~.r • 0.'8 lba/tCl"l • 0.0003 tena/lb • 9.54 1O,.. ,.,r
 

''''''0 hlla.lons: 

blnla1 factor: 0.064 It-Iten (htt.c. bu:~ on knowledge of proe... " .lIe cf _tori.l)
 
talc.uletleN: ta600C tarw./.,..r • Cl.064 Ibl/tDl'l • Cl.ClD05 t~/lb 1iI 3.39 ton&/yr
 

s~..nlll/pt.ner Chips Truck Loadout 

Proens I.n: "8,'(;0 tCl'\S/.,..r 

blsdDl'l hctor: C.'llba/CDl'l (ElfiNt. bu~ on krlolI'le<l,e af proces. & dn ct ..terlot>
 
CalcuhtlOl'll: "1500 10l'11/"'" • 0.18 U./ton • O.OO~ toN/lb • 10.67 tON/yr
 

5 
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''''010 Illlinlana: 

Il!ltulan Fletor: 0.064 Ibs/tan' <h;tillllllt. bntod on Il.no"llr.flle of process', slz. Of ILIad.;, 
Cllcull~lo,.: 118500 (Ol"lI/y•• r - 0.064 lbs/IOl'\ - '0.0005 tClr'lS/lb • ~079 tonl!),r 

fines Truck LolClOl.lt 

TP rah,len: 

letulan rector: ,.tJCI ltw./ton 0·07·'OOlloQ), AfllCC PIS- 1lol)
 
c.tcuhtlons: 4IJ1O 'ant/y.,,· 1.00 l~/tOl)· 0.0005 tors/It.· 2:4.19 tens/yr
 

~·10!lli.. ,0l"lI: 

hllulOtl hetor: 0.36 ,b.lton 0·07·001-03. AflSCC pIi,t! 141)
 
cilcul.tlant: W7tl tON/ye" • 0.36 ibl/tM • 0.000' tora/II:! • 8.71 to"'/yr
 

Productlan tau: 30000 tons/';'••" 

117 (lIi,s1OM: 

bfufon hetar. Z.OO tN/ton 0;01-030·02. VSSCC Pltf ,''') 
CalcututM': '0000 tON/Y"" • Z.OO lbl/ton • O.OOOS tCll"ll/lb =30.tlO tona/yr 

'l'l-10 ElfIIlulons: 

blulon '.cte"a 1.20 tlle/ton 0-07·030-02:. AfUCC PtlS' '~j 
t,tcul.clon,: '~t<MW/yur· I.ZD 1m/ta'" - O.tlOO~ te1'l5/1b • 18.00 tOl'\l/y" 

IUel . hrlittn .. f ••rlt 

P"... ipltlt.llt\ r.tto Mud on 130 dIy. "lth ..". thl" .0'" of precfpfhtlOl"lo 

ClIIl'ltroL f,fflcl.nc.., of IS: for ctl_lelt cMt "'PP"....1'lt ,. Ippl1M1 tel .U 1orfI'~
 
rOlid «;Iinl ...,. tOftfrol of SOl fo" _ttr IppUClttcn Uled fOi Log .,,,ds.
 

•'tIer.: 
I_ ..Iaalon finer" 'n LN/*'cl, aH. travaled CVKT) 
t- per,fel. Ibi... ConstM' (1.0/U', C.]61PM-'0) .,I: IIIUIII'd to be 10 S Int 
S. ,,,,,,,,,, IpMd of whlclel 'n .. 
V- IY"'. wf.,.r of wwftfclH tn rDi"lS 
.. Iver... I'Ulbt!r of ~"l. "on "",lel., 

PI_ 06S .. 130)/365 • 0.601 

lens p,,, Tt." (",·10h	 ,,(YMT) UN/'iWT) (I" (Cf,) 
.1I;(lO(l.95)(1-.Ill)(2DOO 
• '.60 tons pe" ,...r of "'·10 

6 

es: 
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a ter 15 

STATE OF MONTANA Sub' ounty
AIR QUALITY CO Air Quality Control 

MPLE p 

J11lul al"d AcCitU IDIdI (15: tontrol)1 

Scurtl 

lpt Truck, Loeded e.o • 0 I • 'O.~8 
ll;1J Truck. (~tY' e.O ,. !.B,. 
CIIip rr",b LoaOed e.o 53 ,e 13.37 
Chip In,ar;kl £~ty ••0 Ie I. a.a 
S".... iI'lS' lrt,H:t.. Looldlod e.o 32 fe 9.3' 
Stlt... il\ls lrucka £~ty e.o ,. Ie 6.1e 
Sawdust Trucks Loeded ••0 3a la '0.19 
h..o.:s t 1ruclu lll"pCy a.o 10 ,a 6.76 
fUll lrut:kS l~ a.O 51 ,e 13.W 
fl.'tl Tn.w:rs [Il'CY e.O ZO ,e l.r6 
DUT'9 Trl.lCks Loaded \5.0 21 10 ~,n 

QUip Tf\lCk. E~ty 15.0 12 '0 1.60 
\I.l.~ Trucb Loaded 15.0 Z. 10.73 
'lIter Iruct,5 Elrpty \5.0 \I !.21 

'a 
'A•\I.ir.. ~. L~O l \,100 l.Qdd 5.0 na r.30 

'IIi..... '. L90 &. L100 l~t'f 5.0 BO 5.15 
C.f ~66 LN~ 5.0 16 • 

1.3'•t.l S66 E~ty 5.0 10 1.99•(.-ployte Vehicl,. 20.0 3 1.11• 
,\I:It~U,~ 

lDoli lard (!So: CO"Itrol): 

Sour:.: SWill T!jt 
(q::fI) (tons) U) (\~r,'MT) 

\I.i~rl 1..90 &. \,100 lolded 5.0 12S 7.3J 
WI,Mrs L90 , l100 lolded 5.0 eo 5,2.$ 

Swbtotll: ' 

1.91 
UO 
4.!1 
I.U 
3.lI 
I.U 
3.11 
1.43 
'.752." 
3.52 
2.31 
1.M 
1.2' 
l.U 
1.09 
0." 
o.n 
0.r6 

FIii-l0 
(Ibsl\'\fT) 

1.6l 
I.a' 

7 

'8~OO 

'6240 
3401 
3401 

U1.l 
'35.1 
7';1 •• 
7';'.8

441
 
3'1
 

·6412
 
6412
 
\561
 
7336
 

162G4 
16204 
'040 

"'aD 
6902 

VMT 
(1.'TllJ<ll) 

UCO 
laoO' 

fl(" '0
'" (TPl)
(TP') 

15.56 5.60

6." l.ll
 
J:" '.ll
 
1.60 0.5' 
0.66 0.24
 
0.... O.lfi
 
0.60 0.21
 
0.3a 0.14
 
0.... 0.16
 
D.l' o.or
 
'.ro '.6'
 
3.1a 1.14
 
1.26 0.45 
3.42 l.ll 
e.87 1." 
6.lI 2.30
 
O.~ O.3j
 
1.1' 0.81
 
1.09 0.39 ...............
 

61.7' ll.ll 

15" ."l·10
 
(i'r) tj;'O
 

1.29 1."
 
l.l6 0.e5
 

\.65 1.03 -.67.3' 24.2; 
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Volume II 

SUbject: Flathead County
Air Quality Control 

U,rll \""1 'trd IHfOn IK~.ill S,.,. 
NrI.III '''''UIOft "~u UiUIIq,blt} • 

..··~··· · R ~ •• h .••.••• ~ ••••• '"'."' . 

',.....1 ltd "'..., ""'" to l.ec.hl., Ul
'-t';..\1'.' ."Ud.~ 1'·....t.,. Ilt'It CDnwwJ'ht, o.n 
2
'rt.,., thnUI .., 0.'" 

w !:lrl ncar'" CGfWtyOr Iheha". ta Ill:S 0.15
lrenltl kr"" a.Ol' 
It v,· '-i,.. "'KAt Ollld'lli"1* 0.14 
114- t. 1· ItIt~{.. t 'r. to W O.U 
J1J ., '1l1C:N1""f 0.15 
WnOl' t1wIrt* O.ll 
",. to , .. , ..1 C~,..,. Ohe-Mr,. \.01 
",- te , .. hd: CfWIWl'Of' DIK~1"'f4 C.34. 

• .. •• ·············."'·· •••• • •• •· ••••••••• H •• "' .. 

1.11 0.0l 

....... "' - ,' "' 
.ox.
 

f tmt I"" l..il.c.r 0l.II9 to In; hd_r •• 640 1,G4 
hchl....' II..turlw\ t'.,.1I,. " fofw'1it'lj 6.2$ \.31",.i.,.., Cln,tH", '.IS. l.1&
:2:.'" ".nHu t«rttyor I).i_£'.\" .. tv,*,' 1.15 O.ts 
Tt~I.I:'..n 1£.9'1 )2.10 
c l/4- '(tift t.t-«klt' O~~."t l.U U. 
"\- to r "-Ari" I,. to W 1.11 ••n.."" '1 .1_,,. , 1.ll ,- o.n 
...." It Ollc~.rtt \.n c.n 
\/,. to S" '1./1'1 ~ot IHlwrp ••<1 3.n 
\/':'. 1e 1" loCI C"""'" Disd••, .. l.al 1.1Il 

l«tJi t-h, I CW'Il 0.00 C1.~ ••00 

.. bUd 11ft cp"utln, U: .....".../O*';~ 

'l"O'lt tnd le.H' P~ 'I II'C,lel_r 

"roc.,,, hu:	 f4 t1J.'f$I1l.t 
I.f total t~; 10=,
 
"'.,rl'lo.tlIttYl 0,' '-W-c.v.)'d
 
_tr.,lr1 01 .,.tIOf\: 294D ."., 1l ft"/o-..,
 

lS' b'f1,tOlU: 

....,,,.\01'\ ht:tQ:t; Q.Cl t""'CM unu l·CS·ns,·W...... lttl 
, ..1rat Uti c:f ttIeY: 01 
CflIM.-thlNI	 O..(lDO ''''1C11ft • O~44 tW~.Yd • 60.00 '''.",'II:r • II.-:CO! 10l'1&/~1J • :.71'00 tbIt 

o.noo lba~r • 2KQ h,.,..,. ....~ ~/'b • 1.06 tftJyr 
1.U toN,." • n.OO . '.(00) .. '.06 tON/)'t 
o..n IbI:/IU' • 12 hl"l/g't • fU30 .. 0.10> • I." la..Jd' .. 

a..;a1it.,. '.c1.,.: ••~OH lbt/'CotI (.A.n1 3·:'·CU·c.. ,.,. 1Z" 
CWl1nl IUtcl~Y'1 hi 
"lwlnhrw: O.0Qt4 tkltan .. 0.61) 'tWit''''''''' - .60.00 CIrol.)'W/flr .. 41 ..000' 1Qf'4jtb • O.GeM ltltl 

0.09 lMI1V' • 29'0 ~'lYr • CI.ceoJ ,n./.." .. CI.U t..,1'" 
0.. '" t--.l"" • (\.DO .. CI.OOQI • 0..13 t",..,yrt." 'bII"', • 12 Jl,f'I.Ift1 • <1.00 .. .o.~) .. '.~ u.,,_, 

Dated: 
1993 Page: 229 of 235 
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SUbject: Flathead County 

Air Quality Control 
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Kour. at .r.tlC'l"l: ~O 'fltly'''' 1l hnJdey
 

nJII tltlihlicww~ 

hh.;C!f'I ,.Clt,.: :a.Olf tblllQl'l. (AlSO )~05·(I:U·OJ. Prtl.t un
 
~lr.l tffi,ltnty: Sal IW.ht Spr..,. Of" ••t".llr IItt M.t."'.i~
 
C'\C\f~",1af\t~ o.tUQ lbl/ton· G.611 tOftl-tu.)"d • 60..00 ~.yU'h" • 0.0005 ton./ib. L~~ It:;
 

,-04£,0 n../tIr • 2940 "rly" • o.~ tCI'W/lb 1 lSI '0t"411r 
1SJ tont/)''' • (1.00 • O"sOQ.) • 0.11 tona/'tf 
1.ot. lbl./I\r - 11 tv"d.ty • ('~ao .. O.~o, " 6.26 l'oa/dffy 

bliuiDr'l ' ...l:lon O.O~ lta/tDt'l t'nu 34 01-025-0l. fAit ~19)
 
(Mtrol 11'IIti..-.r::,y: 5eX (W.ur Spt-IY' .,. ••t",..tly \In Maurt.\)
 
c.\~(.tiewo..: O.OC44 lbt/t"'" • 0.6Q toni"'."'· 60.00 N •.,.,." • a.COO!!; tOl'\$/lb' c,,'E: ~k/'
 

~.U 1t4f\" • 29'0 h~Jyr • Q.CGQj tWin, :Ii c.~ t«U/yr 
0.104 'Cft1l/,r • <'.1Kl .. 0.500) .0.17 101'1&,.,r 
0.13 lathl' • 1l hr,J'dlV tI (1.00 • O.~:O) • 1.n \bl/cl.y 

I'r6uu htt: ~ Iv.yg/llr
 
~ 01 toul U\roughp,atl 100i
 
"tl-trl.1 ~ .....hJ': G.£ to!'i/c~.)'d'
 
1l0ll,....r oper-lo~l"": a4D hr/yr
 

("'iniot\ hefor: G.~4:~ fbi/tO"' (.A,fIU !~a5.D2S.03~ ,pt" 1lf)
 
tc-.nlr.\ IIH~fl'l'q': 'el (W'lI" s,r.,., Of JltWIU, 'ftt JiLlllI'd.t)
 
t.11t\ll.tICt\l;~ C.Dl'O lbili/totlo • 0 •.6Q tonJc.-u.yd • 6D.OlJ C'U."'{ll.1" '. O.OOOS ~CftI:/lb I l.:t':'~ liM:
 

't.~O ~b&/"''' • 29i.G ~r(yr .. O..OCOS 'eNln, • 1.5' tma/yr -
Ul '''''1'« • (1.00 • O.~) • o:n ..../yr 
1.0.:; ,taI/tl,.· U ht~dlr· ".00 ... 0.150)" 6.26 '''/&y 

PM'lQ C..Juhas: 

[_.inlen heIDI'; G.a()&.l, 1_/ton CAlSE' ]·qs·O.u·OJ, pitt 119>
 
(enlrtl U'lcJ~: ,a:z 'Yet..,.. tprll)"& Ol'" v.tunHy Vtt ".ced,.,
 
, ..It'.l~'I'OI'l&: D.OO64 ~c.JUln.· D.60 tM/CU.Y'f. 6O.DO cu.,.,.., ·,O.ClOOS ton,/Ib • C.l! H:\r
 

0.23 tbtAv • mo ~tlyt .. (1.0001 Utlil/U, •••1_ tiW'.s/yr 
il.34 ~ona/yr • U.oo • O.!OQ) • C." ' ....tyr 
G.13 tbt/'" • 1l hrt/d-ey .. '1.CO ~ O.5¢) .. 1.18 Hili/day 

1·5" .'~erll' '~-r Ohdl.t,. to- PS 

,,"", hnl 60 C'U."'/br 
I. 04 fe-ul ~to...~. tOl
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ITY CONTROL 
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Ut b!t.1ita'll~ 
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Subject:	 Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 
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U ject: Flathead County 
Air Quality Control 

..... 

vc.- u'$i'. fuel C0IW8'l"Dr DIKhlr•• 

'rOCfll _.ttt 60 N.':f6I/Jlr
 
%.f t"ut ttl-rout'/IlU1: JO~
 
ftll.dtl tltftlllt't:' C.6 fWtU.)'d
 
'ours 01 .,.",,1..: 294G ",,.f,,,. 

hblion heto,.: 0.11 lblltlltt W!I! l·D$·02.5·~~, 1:011' 129>
 
t~t""l Ifflclonc)': 50'1 {litt,r Sf)rays n ...,,,,,,,,,1.1,. 'W.~ "t.rI.l)
 
c..JCllhtiDlW'f 0.'3 \b&/'tCll'l' 0..60 tct'l/I'\,l.yd· la-.co (\t,,a/hr.a O.OOOS t ....../lb. 1.40.iO fb/J:r
 

s.<O'~ Lo./hf" • ~~ "tty?- • o.otOS ta"4/lb , I.C6 t"""'fyr 
2.011 tON.')''' • O,Ge .. Q.soaJ .. 1.t.) t~)/~t 
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Ill. Env;ronmen181 AsseS$lllent 

An envifonmenul aSSUSfNlftt. required by l/le Mofttana Environmental Plonc:tion At:f.,
 
was completed tor t~is project, A 1l0py is anaClIed.
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STATE OF MONT u Ject: Flathead CountyAIR	 QUA ROL . Quality Control
M r 

Of;>ARTMENT OF HEAl.TH AND ENVIRONMENlAl SCIENCES
 
Air Quality BY'..u
 

COilS"'"$ BuilCing. lielena. Montana 59620
 
(406) 44<\,3454 

FINN 'NYIIIONM~NIAl AS$£SStU!it..1£Al 

flt;t:C~ or Application: Plum Ci'uk Manufillcturing~ LP. Evergreen Fatilitf. Air CUlntt
 
St!~vl,,~lcn for Kalt4pe1t SIP.
 

Oos:nplion 0' Plojl,l; III Old., to dlmon.tr... ternpli.ncit IthrO\lgh diSpelsion modlllng) with 
11":, F~""'lO NAAQS in the l<ai$pld nonsnalnmenr arta, It is necu!safY 10 rrdUct Cl Clitiibhsh 
~""tI t:"'tinion Gmitatic.Hu for p;um CT-t!k. 

E~:\(nt$ and Purpose Of Pt09osal: Thls stipulilicn ld-entifies the Imls!it¥l sowces ind makes
 
trltGrc;ubl~ emt$SiCA limitations which. when (.onsidered with limitelien, e,., o1ht( a:::,ati$:pell -arta
 
s;,·ren. will ithiev. the PM·! 0 NMOS.
 

OUCliptiol'l and ll'afV$is af ,eascnttlfe ahernatiYe!. whenevtr alternltlYIS are rus:oru!biy
 
t'.'l~:lt;te and prudent to consider; No reuonabJe aft8fn3tlVf 8'kl.sL
 

J...li,;::r.g "1'ld appropriate ,vaJv.arion of m;tiQ2Ition. scipur.ttons and otliel comtois tnto!ce'ilble by
 
t~.t e~tncy or ."other govemmtnt a;erll:y: A hsting Of enfofceabll! eondhiof\S ;,!! cQ,ntained in
 
':.he "$~ntd I.ti?u',ti.or. In.d it'l ~t".nit 12602·0' (a,r &\lbseqvent plfmlt5J.
 

'F.e::::mmefldaticn: An. tIS i$ r.Ot 'e~ulreo. -
II en EIS is n..dld. and if ap;lIopr;lte. txpla'", the ruson. 10f prepllifl\l the EA: 

11 i!'l "[!S is n01 feqU'~1'e.d. expl;Jin wh'( the EA 1S a.n apP'opriau- lel/el of analysi,; ltle tmi:s~ions
 

1:cm \ne plant will nOl c-l\ange. tni5 Jcdcn establishu an'?rceabl. emisslot\ limita.\ion.s.
 

O.J.~~-r 'sj'OU-P$ or age~~s conUlc~~d cr whi'Ch may h;....e Qverlapping ]Ufisdlction; None, 

1n-:rl'lo'hJ;uab cr g;o~ps I;Cfltribu,lnv t'O thls EA~ Oepartmmt or Health ara Envkonme:nta'
 
Scieno••• Ai' Ollllity 8\1fuu. •
 

E.~ prepared by: Catherine Ouihonts 

13 

e 
Page: 234 of 235 

.­



Volume III 
Cha ter 27
 

STATE OF MONTANA
 
AIR QUALITY
 
IMPLEMENTATIO
 

c: Lincoln County 
Quality ControlCONTROL 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of Compliance of 
Stimson Lumber Company, Libby, 
Montana with 40 CFR 50.6, STIPULATIO N 
National Ambient Air Quality 
Standards for Particulate Matter 
and ARM 16.8.821, Montana Ambient 
Air Quality Standard for PM·1 0 

The Department of Health and Environmental Sciences ("Department") and 
Stimson Lumber Company ("Stimson") hereby stipulate and agree to all the following 
paragraphs and exhibits inclusive in regard to the above-captioned matter and present 
the same for consideration and adoption by the Board of Health and Environmental 
Sciences ("Board"); 

A. BACKGROUND 

1. On July 1, 1987, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 
("EPA") promulgated national ambient air quality standards for particulate matter 
(measured in the ambient air as PM·1 0, or particles with an aerodynamic diameter less 
than or equal to a nominal 10 micrometers). The annual standard for particulate 
matter (PM-10) of 50 micrograms per cubic meter (annual arithmetic mean). and the 
24-hour standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour average concentration) 
were promulgated by EPA pursuant to Section 109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 
U.S.C. 7401, ~., as amended by the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990 ("Act"). 

2. Section 110 of the Act requires each state to submit an implementation 
plan for control of each air pollutant for which a national ambient air quality standard 
has been promulgated. Since a standard has been promulgated for particulate matter, 
the State of Montana is required to submit an implementation plan for particulate 
matter to EPA. 

3. Section 75-2-202, MCA, requires the Board to establish ambient air 
quality standards for the State. Sections 75-2-111 (3) and 75-2-401, MCA, empower 
the Board to issue orders upon a hearing before the Board concerning compliance with 
national and state ambient air quality standards. 

4. On April 29, 1988, the Board adopted state ambient air quality standards 
for PM-1 0, including an annual standard of 50 micrograms per cubic meter (annual 
arithmetic mean) and a 24·hour standard of 150 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour 
average concentration). ARM 16.8.821 (PM-10 MAAQS). 

27.2.6.2 (2) 
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STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CO~~~-
1M EMEN N PLAN 

5. Pursuant to the 1990 Federal Clean A,r Act Amendments, Libby was 
designated to nonallain'T1ent for PM· 10 by operation 01 law. 42 U.S. C. 7407(d 1(41(8), 
as amended. Further. the Act designated the Libby area as a "moderate" PM·10 
nonattainment area. 42 U.S.C. 7513(a). as amended. For areas designated as 
moderate, the State was required to submit to EPA an implementation plan no later 
than one year from enactment of the 1990 amendments. 42 U.S.C. 7513a(a)(2). 
The area encompassed in the moderate nonal1ainment designation (hereafter "Libby 
nonattainment area"} gllnerally includes the City of Libby and thaT ponion of Lincoln 
County wiThin the vicinty of ihe boundaries of the City of Libby. A map of the Libby 
nonattainment area is 6tlached to the stipulation as EXhibit A and by this reference 
is incorpOrated herein in itS entirety as part of th,s document. 

6. Results of air Quality sampling and moniToring from 1986 through 1991 
have demonstrated violations within the Libby nonattainmenT area of the 24·hour and 
annual standards contained In both we PM·1 0 NAAOS and the PM·1 0 MAAQS. 

7. On Novenber 25, 1991 Governor Stephens submitted to EPA an 
implementation plan for Libby, Montana demonstrating attainment of the PM·10 
NAAQS. The implementation plan relied upon receptor modeling known as chemical 
mass balance (eMS) TO Identify the major emission sources contributing to 
noncompliance. The implementation plan consisted of an emission control plan that 
controlled fugitive dust emissions from roadways, emissions from residential 
woodburning, and industrial emissions from ihen Champion International lthe 
predecessor to Stimson Lumber Company). 

8. On October 7, 1992, EPA conditionally approved the Libby 
implementation plan pending fulfillment of certain commitments, including a 
contingency plan, in the event of continued PM·1 0 nonattainment. Governor Racicot 
submitted the contingency plan on May 24, 1993. EPA subsequently notified the ­
Department of deficiencies in the plan on May 27. 1994. 

9, This stipulation is necessary to ensure a contingency plan which will 
effectively reduce PM-10 emissions in the event of continued PM·10 nona'ltainment 
and wh,ch will be approvable by EPA. It does so by including additional reductions 
in emissions from Stimson Lumber Company. The Department and Stimson agree to 
the additional fugitive dust controls set forth in Exhibit B. 

a. BINDING EFFECT 

10. The parties to this stipulation agree tha: additional emission control
 
measures imposed on Stimson must be enforceable by coth the Department and EPA.
 
To this end, Ihe controls constituting the Stimson contingency measures have been
 
negotiaTed between the parties. The specific contingercy measures are contained In
 
Exhibit B TO this stipulation which is attached hereto and by this reference is
 
incorporated herein in its entirety as part of this document.
 

11. Both parties understand and agree that if the Department and EPA
 
determine that Libby has failed to attain or to maintain the PM·10 standards, Bnd if
 

2 
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Stimson is found to be a significant contributor to suct- nonanllinment. this 
contingency plan shall go into effect automatically within 60 days alter notilication 
and without turther rulemaking aClion. 

, 2. The Department is the state agency that is primarily responsible tor the 
development and implementation of the Stale Implementation Plan under the Federal 
Clean Air Act. Sectbn 75·2.1t212j(cl. MCA. Under Sections 75-2·101. MCA, fU 
g,a., the Board is required to protect public health and welfare by limiting the levels 
and concentrations of air pollutants within the state. Such responsibility includes the 
adoption at emiSsion standards (Section 75·2·203, MCAI and the issuance of orders 
(Sections 75·2·" , (3), 75·2·40" MCA) to effectuate compliance with national and 
state ambient ait quality standards. 

, 3. The conditions and limitations contained in Exhibit B to this st ipulatio:1 
afe consistent with the provisions of the Montana Clean Air Act, Title 75. Chapter 2. 
MCA. and rules promulgated pursuant to that Act. 

t 4. Any obligations in this stipulation and attached Exhibit B ttlat are more 
stringent than conditions set lorth in an air quality permit issued to Stimson supersede 
(he less stringent permit conditions. 

15. Accordingly. the partieS 10 this· stipulation agree that it would be 
consistent with the Intent of this stipulation for the Board to issue an Order imposing 
the contingency plan comained in Exhibit B of this stipulation and adopting the same 
as enforceable measures applicable to Stimson. 

STIMSON LUMBER COMPANY	 MONTANA DEPARTMENT OF
 
HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL
 

SCIENCES ~. 

BY~ -./
RObert: ItObiI1SOn 
Director 

By	 _ BY _ 

3 
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EXHIBIT B 

Existing Stimson lumber Company
 
Fugitive Oust Controls
 

and
 
Additional Contingency Measures
 

Existing Permit language 

1.	 Chemical dust suppressant shall be applied to the major haul routes throughout 
the plant 10 control fugitive dust from haui trucks. The chemical dust 
suppressa-.t shall be applied as necessary to maintain compliance with the 20% 
opacity lirlitation but shall be applied not less than once per calendar year. 
Opacity dlJterminations shall be made in compliance with the requirements of 
EPA Meth,)d 9 (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A) and must be determined at one 
point on the roadway for theSe sources. 

2.	 Chemical dust suppressant shall be applied to the major roads on the lag yard 
to control fugitive dust from all log handling equipment. The chemical dust 
suppressant shall be applied as necessary to maintain compliance with the 20% 
opacity Iirlitation but shall be applied not less than once per calendar yeer. 
Water sprays shall be used as necessary to control dust emissions on active 
areas of the log yard. Opacity determinations shall be made in compliance with 
the requirt,ments of EPA MethOd 9 (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A and must be 
determined at one point on the roadway for these sources. 

Addition 01 Fugitive Oust Contingency Measures 

, .	 Upon notification by the Department that Libby has failed to attain Of to 
maintain the NAAQS for PM·10 and that the Stimson Lumber Co. has been 
found to be a significant contributor to nonattainment, the following measures 
will become effective within 60 days and without further negotiation botween 
the Montana Department at Health llnd Environmental Sciences and Stimson. 

IAl	 The facilitY entrance and Plywood Plant access road shall be surfaced 
with either asphalt, concrete, or chip seal Irom Highway 2 to the 
Plywood Plant. Sweeping and flushing shall bo conducted, as necessary, 
to maintain compliance with a 5% opacity limitation but shall be 
conducted not less than twice annually, with one application during the 
morths of April-June and one application during the months September­

Page 
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November. l 

,: 

16)	 The chip sealed portions of the Plywood Plant access road shall consist
 
of a double layer of oil base and chips. They shall be watered. as
 
necessary, to maintain compliance with a 5% opacity limitation. They
 
shall also be maintained to avoid deterioration by evaluating the chip seal
 
for cracking at a minimum of every 2 years, and by applying a crack
 
sealer le.g., rubberized asphalt) as needed. A thorough evaluation and
 
assessment of the need to reseal the roadwa'{ shall be Conducted no less
 
than every 5 years.
 

(CI	 Chemical dust suppressant shall be applied to all remammg active,
 
unpaved areas within the facility. The chemical dust suppressant shall
 
be applied as necessary to maintain compLance with the 5% opacity
 
limitation but shall be applied not less than twice annually, with one
 
application during the months of April-June and one application during
 
tho months September-November.
 

(0)	 The facility shall maintain a written record of all implemented
 
contingency measures which shall be made available to the Department
 
upon request.
 

-

I Opacity shall be determined according to 40 CFR, Part 60. Appendix A, 
Method 9. Visual Determination of OpacitY of Emissions from Stationary Sources. 

Z Sweeping and flushing shall not be required on chip sealed portions of the 
Plywood Plant access road since this practice would degrade the road surface. 
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CONCERNING CENEX HARVEST STATES COOPERATIVES' PETROLEUM 
REFINERY, LAUREL, MT. 

Page: 1 of 12 

Dated:Replace Pages: 

June 12, 1998 

Page 56.9.3.17 (1) 



ounty 

Volume IV -Chapte 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PL 

Subject· 

Replace Pages: 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Maner of ihe Application )
 
of the Depanment of Health and )
 
Environmental Sciences for Revision ) FINDINGS OF FACT
 
of the Montana State Air Quality ) CONCLUSIONS OF LAW
 
Control Implementation Plan Relating ) AND ORDER ADOPTING
 
to Control of Sulfur Dioxide Emissions ) STIPULATION OF
 
in the BillingsILaurel Area, Affecting ) DEPARTMENT AND
 
the Following Industries: Cenex. Inc. ) CENEX HARVEST STATES
 
(LaW'e1); Conoco, Inc.; Exxon Company. ) COOPERATIVES
 
USA~ Montana Power Company, (J.E. )
 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana )
 
Sulphur and Chemical Company; The )
 
Westem Sugar Company; and Yellowstone )
 
Enec&y Limited Partnership. )
 

) 

The Department of Environmental Quality (Department) has requested an Order 

from the Board of Environmental Revic:w (Board) adopting a sulfur dioxide control plan 

for CENEX HARVEST STATES COOPERATIVES (Cenex). The control plan. together 

with the control plans for the other above-<:aptioned industries, is intended to attain and 

maintain the SO, National Ambient Air Quality Standards (nNAAQsn) in the -
BUlingsILaurel Area. 

Pursuant to public notice. and on JW'le 12. 1998, the Board conducted a hearing in 

Helena., Montana on the proposed revisions to the control plans. At the hearing an 

opponunity for comment was provided to the Dcpanrnent. the affected industries. and 

interested members of the public. Based on the record in this proceeding. the Board enters 

the following Findings of Fact. Conclusions of Law and Order in regard to this matter: 

FINDINGS OF FACT 

1. The: above-<:aptionc:d maner was initiated in 1994 by a petition of the 

Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. The: petition requested an Order from 

the Board of Health and Environmental Sciences adopting sulfur diox.ide control plans for 

the seven named BillingslLaurel industries. The sulfur dioxide control plan:;; were 

developed in response to a March 4. 1993,lener from the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency (EPA) calling (or revisions to Montana's sulfur dioxide SIBte Implementation Plan 
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(SlP). The Board of Health and Envirorunenlal Sciences approved six of the control plans 

2 in May of 1995. This Board approved the seventh plan (with corresponding revisions to 

3 the other plans) in August of 1996. On Au~ust 27, 1996, Montana submitted the plans to 

4 EPA as a SIP revision. Prior to EPA action on the plans, minor adjustments to the Exxon 

5 plan WQ'C approved by this Board in February of 1997. 

6 2. In February and June of 1997, without issuing a formal approval or 

7 disapproval oftbe initial control plans, EPA notified the Department of several areas in 

8 which EPA had questions about the approvability of the SIP. After discussions with EPA 

9 and the affected industries, the Department, in January of 1998, committed to make 

10 revisions to the plans to address most of EPA's concerns. Negotiations between the 

11 Deparunent and the affected BillingslLaurel industries have resulted in the set ofreviscd 

12 control plans currently before this Board. 

13 3. The sulfur dioxide control plan for Cenex is contained in the Stipulation, 

14 Exhibit A, and Attachment(s) that are attached to this Order and arc incofpOnlted herein by 

15 reference. The Board has examined the Findings of the Stipulation and hereby ratifies and 

16 adopts them as the Boud's Findings. 

17 4. It is the intent oftbe par1ies that the attached emission control plan for 

18 Cenex, after adoption and incorporation by Board Order, sbaU be submitted to the EPA for 

19 review and approval as plUt of the revised SO, SI P for the Billin~slLaurclarea. 

20 5. The Department has issued public notice of the proposed revisions to the 

21 sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published, at least 30 days prior to the date ofthe 

22 hearing in this matter, by prominent advertisement in the affected area. A copy of the 

23 proposed revisions was made available for public inspection. 

24 CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

25 Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact, the Board hereby eDters the following 

26 Conclusions of Law: 

27 1. The public has been provided with appropriate notice and an opportunity to 

2 
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panicipau: in this maner. Title 2, chapters 3 lIDC14, MCA The federal requirements for 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal of SIP revisions have been meL 40 CFR 

§5 t.l 02. 

2. The Department is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan 

for the prevention, abatement, and control ofair pollution in this state. Section 75-2­

112(2)(c), MCA. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the pwposes 

ofTitle 75, Chapter 2, MCA. Section 75-2-111(3), MCA. 

4. A BOlII"d Order adopting the attached Stipulation, Exhibit A, and 

Attachmcnt(s) is nccessary to comply with the March 4,1993, EPA request that the 

BillingslLaure[ 51 P be revised. 

5. All Findings of Fact are hereby incorporated in these Conclusions of Law. 

Based on the foregoing Findings ofFset aDd Conclusions of Law, IT IS HEREBY 

ORDERED THAT: -
I. The sulfur dioxide control plan for Cenex set forth in the attached 

Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attachmcnt(s) is adopted by the Board and incorporated herein 

as part of this Order. 

2. This Order shaU be enforceable by the DcpanmenL 

3. Modifications of this Order shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board aDd the issuance of a subsequent order revising this Order. 

DATED this/a ~daY of June, 1998 

By: gNDY~KING 
Chairperson 
Board of Environmental Review 
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EXHIBIT A 

EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND OTHER CONDITIONS 

CENEX HARVEST STATES COOPERATIVES' Petroleum Refinery 
Laurel, Montana 

SECTION I. AFFECTED FACILITIES 

(A)	 Plant Location: 

CENEX HARVEST STATES COOPERATIVES ("Cenex"), formerly Cenex, Inc., is located just south of 
Interstate 90 at Laurel, Montana. The plant is located in Yellowstone County, Township 2 South, Range 24 
East, SEYo Section 16. 

(B)	 Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(I)	 Main crude heater 
(2)	 FCC Regenerator/CO Boiler 
(3)	 #3 boiler 
(4)	 #4 boiler -
(5)	 #5 boiler 
(6)	 Old SRU tail gas oxidizer 
(7)	 HDS complex SRU 
(8)	 HDS complex fuel gas fired units: H-IDI heater, H-201 heater, H-202 heater, SRU reheater E-407, 

and incinerator INC-40 I; 
(9)	 Pre-I 990 fuel gas fired units: FCC CO boiler, Alkylation unit oil heater, crude preheater, platform 

heater-4 sections, # I naphtha unit charge heater, # I naphtha unit stripper heater, naphtha unit 
splitter heater, MDU stripper heater, MDU charge heater, PDA asphalt heater, #2 N.U. heater-2, 
platformer debutanizer heater, #2 crude heater, #2 vacuum heater, # I vacuum heater, FCC 
preheater, #9 boiler, saturated gas concentration hot oi I heater, asphalt loading heaters (2), tank 
BP-2 heater, tank I I heater, and the fuel can heaters (2). 

(10)	 # 10 Boiler 

(C)	 Nonaffected Equipment and Facilities: 

Any equipment or facilities which have no effect on the nature or quantity of emissions of sulfur-bearing 
gases including, but not limited to, combustion equipment which is fueled exclusively with natural gas or 
propane. 
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(A)	 The following definitions apply throughout this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(I)	 "Annual Emissions" means the amount of S02 emitted in a calendar year, expressed in pounds per 
year rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Annual Emissions] = ~ [Daily Emissions] 

(2)	 "Attachment # I" means the "Performance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors, Fuel Oil 
Flow Meters, and Fuel Oil Sulfur Analysis", attached to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by 
reference. 

(3)	 "Attachment #2" means the "Analytical Methods for Analyzing the Sour Water Stripper Overheads 
for Hydrogen Sulfide and Precision and Accuracy Methods for the Sour Water Stripper Flow 
Meter," attached to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference. 

(4)	 "Calendar Day" means a 24-hour period starting at 12:00 midnight and ending at 12:00 midnight, 
24 hours later. 

(5)	 "Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) of a Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 
60-minute periods in a day which are generally identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

(6)	 "Continuous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" means all equipment necessary to obtain an 
Hourly SOl Emission Rate, provided each S02 concentration, stack gas volumetric flow rate, fuel 
oil flowmeter, fuel gas flow rate and sour water flow rate monitor is designed to achieve a temporal 
sampling resolution of at least one concentration or flow rate measurement per minute and each 
hydrogen sulfide concentration monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at 
least one concentration measurement per three minutes. Such equipment includes: 

(a)	 a continuous emission monitor (CEM) which determines S02 concentration in a stack 
gas, a continuous stack gas volumetric flow rate monitor which determines stack gas 
flow rate, and associated data acquisition equipment; 

(b)	 a continuous fuel gas monitor which determines hydrogen sulfide (HIS) concentration in 
the fuel gas in the refinery section, a fuel gas flow rate monitor that determines the 
combined fuel gas firing rate for the fuel gas combustion units listed in Section I (B)(9) 
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and (10), and associated data acquisition equipment; and 

a continuous fuel gas monitor which detennines HlS concentration in the fuel gas in the 
HDS complex, a fuel gas flow rate monitor that detennines the combined fuel gas firing 
rate for the fuel gas combustion units listed in Section I (B)(8) and associated data 
acquisition equipment; 

(c)	 a pair offueJ oil flow meters which in combination measure the combined fuel oil firing 
rate for fuel oil combustion units, and associated data acquisition equipment; or 

(d)	 a continuous sour water flow rate monitor which detennines the sour water flow rate to 
the "old" sour water stripper tower and associated data acquisition equipment. 

(7)	 "Daily Emissions" means the amount of SOl emitted in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds per 
day rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Daily Emissions] = E [Three Hour Emissions] 

Each Calendar Day is comprised of eight non-overlapping 3-hour periods. The Three Hour 
Emissions from aU of the 3-hour periods in a Calendar Day shall be used to detennine that day's ­
emissions. 

(8)	 "Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all Valid and complete 15·minute data blocks in 
a Clock Hour. Four (4) Valid and complete 15-minute data blocks are required to detennine an 
Hourly Average for each monitor and source per Clock Hour. 

Exclusive of the above definition, an Hourly Average may be detennined with two (2) Valid and 
complete 15-minute data blocks, for two of the 24 hours in any Calendar Day. 

A complete 15-minute data block for each sulfur dioxide continuous emission monitor, stack gas 
flow rate monitor, fuel oil flowmeter, hydrogen sulfide concentration monitor, sour water flow rate 
monitor, and fuel gas flow rate monitor, shall have a minimum of one (I) data point value; 
however, each monitor shall be operated such that all Valid data points acquired in any 15-minute 
block shall be used to detennine that 15-minute block's reported concentration and flow rate. 

(9)	 "Hourly SOl Emission Rate" means the pounds per Clock Hour of SOl emissions from a source 
(stack, fuel oil system, sour water system, or fuel gas system) detennined using Hourly Averages 
and rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound. 
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(a)	 For stack systems, S02 concentrations shall be measured in parts per million (PPM) on 
eilher a weI or dry basis. 

(i)	 If the S02 concenlration is measured on a weI basis, Cenex shall calculate the 
Hourly S02 Emission Rale using the following equation: 

Where: 

EST'" Hourly S02 Emission Rale in pounds per hour and rounded to 
the nearest lenth of a pound; 

K = 1.663 X 10.7 in (poundslSCF)IPPM; 
CH = Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM; and 
QH = stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rale, measured on an 

actual wet basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported 
in standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH). 

(ii)	 If the S02 concentration is measured on a dry basis, Cenex shall eilher install, 
operate, and maintain a conlinuous moisture monilor for measuring and 
recording lhe moislure content of the stack gases or delermine the moisture 
contenl of the slack gases continuously (or on an hourly basis) and correcllhe 
measured hourly volumetric stack gas flow rates for moisture. Cenex shall 
calculale the Hourly S02 Emission Rate using the following equation: 

EST = K • CH• QH • (100 - %H?Q)
 
100
 

Where:
 

Hourly S02 Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded 10 

lhe nearesl lenth of a pound; 
1.663 X 10-7 in (poundslSCF)/pPM; 
Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM (dry basis); 
stack gas Hourly Average volumelric flow rate, measured on an 
actual wet basis, converted 10 Standard Conditions, and reported 
in standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH); and 
Hourly Average stack gas moislure contenl, in percenl 
by volume. 
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(b)	 For refinery fuel gas systems: 

(i)	 HzS concentrations are measured on an actual wet basis in PPM; 

(ii)	 the combustion unit fuel gas firing rates shall be measured on an actual wet 
basis in standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH); and 

(iii)	 the Hourly S02 Emission Rate shall be calculated using the following equation: 

Where: 

Hourly SOz Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to 
the nearest tenth of a pound; 
1.688 X 10.7 in (poundslSCF)IPPM; 
Hourly Average fuel gas HzS concentration in PPM from the 
H2S CEM located in the HDS complex 
Combined Hourly Average fuel gas firing rate expressed in 
SCFH from the fuel gas flow rate monitor located downstream 
and adjacent to the amine unit fuel gas absorber in the HDS 
complex;	 ­
Hourly Average fuel gas HzS concentration in PPM from the 
H2S CEM located in the refinery section; and 
Combined Hourly Average fuel gas firing rate expressed in 
SCFH from the fuel gas flow rate monitor located downstream 
and adjacent to the Zone A amine unit fuel gas absorber. 

(iv)	 When the H2S concentration in the fuel gas exceeds the upper range of the 
Zone A CEMS required by Section 6(8)(3), a Surrogate HzS Concentration 
"SR" shall be determined in accordance with the H2S sampling and analytical 
requirements of Section 6(8)(3) and substituted for the CEMS-derived 
concentration "CR" in the equation presented in Section 2(9)(b)(iii) above. 

The Surrogate H2S Concentration "SR" determined in accordance with Section 
6(8)(3) shall not be used to satisfY the QDRR requirements. 

(c)	 For fuel oil combustion with mass flow metering the following equation shall be used to 
calculate the Hourly S02 Emission Rate in pounds per hour: 
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EFO = 2.0· Mo· %S0I100 

Where: 

Hourly S02 Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded 
to the nearest tenth of a pound;	 Mo = 

mass of 
fuel oil 
consume 
d per 
hour in 
pounds 
per hour; 

%So= percentage of sulfur by weight measured in the fuel oil; and 
2.0= ratio of pounds of SOl per pound of sulfur. 

(d)	 For the sour water stripper overheads (SWSOH) contribution to SOl emissions from the 
main crude heater stack or the flare: 

(i)	 the HIS concentrations shall be detennined in accordance with Attachment #2 
(or another method approved by the Department and EPA) and expressed in 
milligrams per liter; 

(ii)	 sour water flow rate shall be expressed in gallons per hour; and 

(iii)	 the Hourly S02 Emission Rate shall be calculated using the following equation: 

Where: 

Hourly S02 Emission Rate from the burning of the sour water 
stripper overheads in the main crude heater or the flare in 
pounds per hour rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound; 

K = 1.57 XIO· j in [(pounds-Iiters)/(gallons-milligrams»;
 
CH = H2S concentration in the sour water in milligrams per liter; and
 
QH = sour water flow rate to the "old" sour water stripper tower in
 

gallons per hour. 

Esws = 
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combustion units (#3, #4, and #S boiler stacks, main crude heater stack), fuel gas 
combustion in the fuel gas-fired units [listed in Section I (8)(8), (9) and (10», and for 
SWSOH burning in the main crude heater is calculated by the following equation: ET = 

Ero +ErG +Esws 

Where, for a given hour: 

total Hourly S02 Emission Rate for the combined sources in pounds per 
hour and rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound; 
Hourly S02 Emission Rate for fuel oil combustion calculated using the 
equation in Section 2 (A)(9)(c) and rounded to the nearest tenth of a 
pound; 
combined Hourly S02 Emission Rate (ErG) for the fuel gas combustion 
units listed in Section I (8)(8) (9) and (10) calculated using the equation 
in Section 2 (A)(9)(b) and rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound; and 
Hourly S02 Emission Rate from burning of the sour water stripper 
overheads in main crude heater calculated using the equation in Section 
2(A)(9)(d) in pounds per hour rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound. 

(10) "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up, shutting down, using fuel, or 
processing materials, and S02 emissions are expected from the source or stack, except that: -
(a) for the FCC Regenerator/CO Boiler stack, start-up and shutting down shall only include 

time periods when gas-oil feedstock is being delivered to the FCC; 

(b) for the old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack and the HDS Complex SRU stack, start-up and 
shutting down shall only include time periods when sulfur-bearing gases are being 
delivered to the associated SRU; and 

(c) for the purpose of detennining the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for the sour waterflow 
rate CEMS, Operating shall only include those periods when sour water stripper 
overheads are burned in the main crude heater or the flare and exhausted up the main 
crude heater stack or the flare. 

(II) "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate" (QDRR) means the percentage of hours in a calendar quarter 
when CEMS-derived Hourly S02 Emission Rate data are available for a source (stack, fuel oil 
combustion system, sour water system, or fuel gas system) in comparison to the number of 
corresponding Operating hours for that source. 
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If Cenex demonstrates, through the CEMS manufacturer's specifications and stack measurements, 
that stack conditions during certain periods of startup or shutdown in the FCC Regenerator/CO 
boiler Slack are beyond the design capabilities of the CEMS, then such periods shall not be 
considered Operating hours for detennination of the QDRR. 

The QDRR for a source shall be calculated in accordance with the following equation: 

QDRR = -.Y!:L • 100%
 
OH
 

Where: 

VH = number of hours of Hourly SOz Emission Rate data that are also source 
Operating hours in a calendar quarter; 

OH = total number of source Operating hours in a calendar quarter; and 
QDRR = Quarterly Data Recovery Rate. 

(J 2)	 "Standard Conditions": 

(a)	 means 20.0°C (293.2°K, 527.7°R, or 68.0 OF) and I atmosphere pressure (29.92" Hg) 
for stack gas emission calculations using the equation/method in Section 2(A)(9)(a); and 

(b)	 means 15.6°C (288.7°K, 520.0o R, or 60.3 OF) and I atmosphere pressure (29.92" Hg) 
for refinery fuel gas emission calculations using the equation/method in Section 
2(A)(9)(b). 

(13)	 Surrogate HlS Concentration" means an HzS concentration expressed in parts per million (PPM) 
and used for purposes of demonstrating compliance with the SOl emission limits in Section 
3(A)( I )(d) when the HzS concentration in the Zone A fuel gas system exceeds the upper range of 
the CEMS required by Section 6(8)(3). The Surrogate HzS Concentration shall be detennined in 
accordance with the sampling and analytical requirements of Section 6(8)(3). 

(14)	 "Three Hour Emissions" means the amount of SOl emitted in each of the eight non-overlapping 
three hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds and rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Three Hour Emissions] = 1:: [Hourly SOl Emission Rates] 

Whenever Hourly SOz Emission Rates are unavailable and the facility is not Operating, zero 
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pounds per hour shall be substituted for the missing Hourly S02 Emission Rates. 

(15) "Valid" means data that is obtained from a monitor or meter serving as a component of a CEMS 
which meets the applicable specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and 
control requirements of Section 6. 

SECTION 3. EMISSION LIMITATJONS AND FACILITY MODIFICATIONS 

(A) Emission limitations 

(I) Affected Sources: 

Ita) FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack; 

(i) Three Hour Emissions of S02 from the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack 
shall not exceed 2,142.3 pounds per three hour period, 

(ii) 

(iii) 

Daily Emissions of S02 from the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack shall 
not exceed 17,138.4 pounds per Calendar Day, and 

Annual Emissions of S02 from the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler slack shall 
not exceed 6,255,516 pounds per calendar year. -

J (b) Old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack; 

(i) Three Hour Emissions of S02 from the old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack 
shall not exceed 2,916.3 pounds per three hour period, 

(ii) Daily Emissions of S02 from the old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack shall not 
exceed 23,330.4 pounds per Calendar Day, and 

(iii) Annual Emissions of S02 from the old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack shall 
not exceed 8,515,596 pounds per calendar year. 

/ (c) HDS Complex SRU stack; 

(i) Three Hour Emissions 0[S02 from the HDS complex SRU stack shall not 
exceed 42.6 pounds per three hour period, 

(ii) Daily Emissions of S02 from the HDS complex SRU stack shall not 
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exceed 340.8 pounds per Calendar Day, and 

(iii) Annual Emissions of S01 from the HDS complex SRU stack shall not 
exceed 124,392 pounds per calendar year. 

(d) Combustion sources (#3, #4, and #5 boiler stacks, and main crude heater stack) and the 
fuel gas-tired units (listed in Section I (BX8), (9) and (10)]; 

(i) Combined Three Hour Emissions of S01 from the combustion sources 
(#3, #4, and #5 boiler stacks, and main crude heater stack), the fuel gas 
tired sources (listed in Section 1 (B)(8), (9) and (10)], and the combustion 
of sour water stripper overhead gases in the main crude heater shall not 
exceed 3,014.7 pounds per three hour period, 

(ii) Combined Daily Emissions of S02 from the combustion sources (#3, #4, 
and #5 boiler stacks, and main crude heater stack), the fuel gas tired 
sources (listed in Section I (B)(8), (9) and (10)], and the combustion of 
sour water stripper overhead gases in the main crude heater shall not 
exceed 24,117.6 pounds per Calendar Day, and 

(iii) Combined Annual Emissions ofS02from the combustion sources (#3, #4, 
and #5 boiler stacks, and main crude heater stack), the fuel gas fired 
sources [listed in Section 1 (BX8). (9) and (IO)]. and the combustion of 
sour water stripper overhead gases in the main r;rude heater shall not 
exceed 8,802,924 pounds per calendar year. I 

(e) Other Minor Sources; 

(i) Cenex shall utilize appropriate maintenance, repair, and operati;-g 
practices to control emissions of sulfur bearing gases from min,lr sources 
such as ducts, stacks, valves, vents, vessels, and flanges which are not 
othelWise subject to this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(ii) Cenex shall use good engineering judgement and appropl;ate engineering 
calculations to quantify emissions from activities that are not othelWise 
addressed by this Stipulation and Exhibit A but are known to contribute to 
emissions from sources listed in Section \(B). In addition, Cenex shall 
account for such emissions in determining compliance with all applicable 
emission limits contained in Section 3. 
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(B) Facility Modifications 

(I) By November 1,1997, Cenex shall remove the fuel oil guns from the crude preheater unit, 
alkylation oil heater, and MDU charge heater and install a blind insert at the fuel oil header to the 
unit. 

(2) Beginning January I, 1998, Cenex shall burn the sour water stripper overheads from the "old" sour 
water stripper (SWS) in the FCC CO boiler and exhaust those emissions through the FCC 
Regenerator/CO boiler stack, except that those sour water stripper overheads may be burned in the 
main crude heater (and exhausted through the main crude heater stack) fir ill Ihe AIlPIl during 
periods when the FCC CO boiler is unable to bum the sour water stripper overheads from the "old" 
SWS, provided that such periods do not exceed 55 days per calendar year and 65 days for any two 
consecutive calendar years. 

(3) By June I, 1998, Cenex shall install a chain and lock on the valve which supplies sour water 
stripper overheads from the "old" SWS to the main crude heater or the flare to insure that the valve 
cannot be opened (sour water stripper overheads to the main crude heater or the flare) unless the 
chain and lock are removed. When sour water stripper overheads are no longer being burned in the 
main crude heater or the flare the valve shall once again be chained and locked. Cenex shall log 
each date and time that the valve is opened and closed. -

SECTION 4. COMPLIANCE DETERMINATIONS 

(A) Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)( I)(a) through (c) shall, be determined 
using data from the CEMS required by Section 6 (B)(I) and (2) and in accordance with the appropriate 
equation(s) in Section 2(A)( I), (7), (9), and (14) except when CEMS data is not available as provided in 
Section 2(A)(14). Although the CEMS data is the method of demonstrating compliance on a continuous 
basis, the data from the testing required by Sections 5(A) or 6(C) and (D) shall also be used to demonstrate 
compliance. 

(B) Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)( 1)(d) shall be detennined by summing 
the Hourly S02 Emission Rates for fuel oil combustion, fuel gas combustion, and SWSOH burning in the 
main crude heater and using the result to calculate the corresponding emission rate for each of the averaging 
periods (for which an emission limit in Section 3(A)(I)(d) applies) in accordance with the equations in 
Section 2(A)(I), (7), (9), and (14). The Hourly SOl Emission Rate for fuel oil combustion shall be 
determined by using the total hourly mass of fuel oil consumed as measured by the fuel oil flowmeters and 
fuel oil sulfur content detennined in accordance with Section 6(F). The Hourly SOl Emission Rate for the 
fuel gas combustion units shall be determined by using the H1S concentrations and fuel gas flow rates 
measured by the CEMs required by Section 6 (B)(3) and (4) and the sampling required by Section 6(B)(J). 
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The Hourly S02 Emission Rate for the burning of SWSOH in the main crude heater shall be determined by 
using the H2S concentration in the SWS feed stream determined in accordance with sampling required by 
Section 4(0) and the sour water flow rate measured by the CEMS required by Section 6(B)(6).. 

All calculations shall be made in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in Section 2(A)( I), (7), (9), 
and (14), except when CEMS data is not available as provided in Section 2(A)(14). 

(C)	 By November I, 1997, Cenex shall certify for the Department that the facility modifications described in 
Section 3(B)( I) have been completed and are permanent in nature. Similarly, by July I, 1998, Cenex shall 
certify for the Department that the facility modifications described in Section 3(B)(2) and (3) have been 
completed and are permanent in nature. 

(D)	 Whenever sour water stripper overheads are being burned in the main crude heater (and exhausted through 
the main crude heater stack) 8F iR tAl ~IIFe, compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 
3(A)(I )(d) shall be determined using flow rate monitoring data from the CEMS required by Section 6(B)(6) 
lind from sampling and analysis of the sour water feed to the "old" sour water stripper tower. Except for the 
first lwo hours after sour water stripper overheads are directed to the main crude heater 8F til. ~IIF8, Cenex 
shall collect at least one sample from the sour water feed to the "old" sour water stripper tower for each of 
the eight nonoverlapping three hour periods in a Calendar Day. In addition, the time elapsed before 
collection of the first sample shall not exceed four hours. Cenex shall analyze the sample for H2S in 
accordance with the procedures contained in Attachment #2{or another method approved by the Depanment 
and EPA) and Cenex shall use the results.to calculate the Hourly S02 Emission Rate for each of the hours in 
the three hour period in accordance with the equations in Section 2(A)(9). Such emission rate shall be 
counted against the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)( I )(d). 

(E)	 Compliance with the facility modifications contained in Section 3(B) shall be determined through inspection 
by the Department. 

(F)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements. 

(I)	 Compliance with the Quanerly Data Recovery Rate requirements contained in Section 6(A)(2) 
Shall be determined in accordance with Section 2 (AX II), with no exceptions for out-of­
specification data or monitor downtime, except as provided in Section 6(A)(2). 

(2)	 For quarters in which Operating hours are reduced (short quaners), a determination of whether 
Cenex has violated the minimum Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) requirements in Section 
6(A)(2)(b) shall include consideration of whether the reduced Operating hours made compliance 
with Section 6(A)(2)(b) unreasonable. 

(3)	 Upon determination that the CEMS is not functioning properly, Cenex shall implement short-term 
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corrective measures and if necessary, long tenn corrective measures to accomplish, as 
expeditiously as practicable either: 

(a)	 correction of the failure; or 

(b)	 development, installation (if necessary), testing, maintenance, and operation ofa new 
CEMS or appropriate replacement portions of the affected CEMS. 

SECTION 5. EMISSION TESTING 

, (A)	 In order to accurately detennine the sulfur dioxide emission rates in pounds per hour for the FCC 
Regenerator/CO boiler stack, old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack, and HDS complex SRU stack, Cenex shall 
perfonn annual source testing using EPA-approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Methods 1-4 and 
6/6c as appropriate for this Stipulation and Exhibit A) or an equivalent method approved by the Department 
and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 17.8.106). The annual 
Relative Accuracy Test Audits (RATAs) required by Sections 6(C) and (D) may substitute for the annual 
source tests provided that the flow rate RATA and the concentration RATA are perfonned simultaneously 
and additional calculations are made to detennine and report the data in pounds per hour of sulfur dioxide. 

/(8)	 In order to accurately detennine the hydrogen sulfide concentration in parts per million for the HDS complex 
fuel gas-fired units and the pre-I990 fuel gas-fired units, Cenex shall perfonn annual source testing using 
EPA-approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Method II) or an equivalent method approved by the 
Department and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 17.8.106). 

Cenex shall notify the Department in writing of each annual source test a minimum of twenty-five (25) 
working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the Department). 

SECTION 6. CONTINUOUS MONITORING AND FUEL OIL FLOWMETERING 

(A)	 CEM Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(I)	 "Unusual Circumstances" means circumstances which are unforeseeable, beyond Cenex's control, 
and which could not reasonably have been prevented or mitigated by Cenex. Such circumstances 
may include but are not limited to earthquakes, power outages, or fire, but do not include failures 
of any monitoring or metering equipment or associated data acquisition equipment unless such 
failures meet the following conditions: 
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(b)	 upon failure, Cenex initiates the short term corrective measures and, as necessary, the 
long term corrective measures required by Section 4 (F)(3); 

(c)	 within two working days of occurrence, Cenex notifies the Department's Permining and 
Compliance Division by telephone of the occurrence of Unusual Circumstances, as 
defined herein; and 

(d)	 Cenex demonstrates, by utilizing properly signed contemporaneous CEMS operating 
logs and other relevant evidence, in the first quarterly report following the failure that the 
failure meets the above conditions. 

./ (2) Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(a)	 Notwithstanding the QDRR requirements specified in Section 6(A)(2)(b), whenever a 
source or stack is Operating, Cenex shall use best efforts to operate the associated CEMS 
in a manner to achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) that is 
technically feasible. 

(b)	 At a minimum, Cenex shall achieve the following QDRR requirements, unless prevented 
by Unusual Circumstances or by reduced Operating hours as provided in Section 4(FX2): 

(i)	 for the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack CEMS, old SRU tail gas 
oxidizer stack CEMS, and HDS complex SRU stack CEMS, Cenex shall 
achieve a QDRR for each CEMS of equal to or greater than 90%; 

(ii)	 for the Fuel Oil Combustion Unit (#3, #4 and #5 boilers and main crude 
heater) CEMS, Cenex shall achieve a QDRR for the Fuel Oil Combustion 
Unit CEMS of equal to or greater than 94%; 

(iii)	 for the fuel Gas Combustion Unit CEMS: 

(I)	 if the Three Hour Emissions from the fuel gas combustion units 
never exceed 300 pounds at any time during a calendar quarter 
or if the only exceedances are caused by Malfunctions, Cenex 
shall achieve a QDRR for each pair of HlS concentration and 
fuel gas flow rate monitors of equal to or greater than 90%; or 
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exceed 300 pounds at any time during a calendar quarter and 
one or more of the exceedances are not caused by a 
Malfunction, Cenex shall achieve a QDRR for each pair of H2S 
concentration and fuel gas flow rate monitors of equal to or 
greater than 94%; and 

(iv)	 for the sour water system CEMS (measures sour water flow rate to the 
"old" sour water stripper tower), Cenex shall achieve a QDRR of equal to 
or greater than 94%. 

(c)	 In its evaluation of whether Cenex used best efforts to achieve the highest QDRR 
technically feasible, the Department will consider: 

(i)	 the design capabilities of the CEMS, including a demonstration made by 
Cenex (using manufacturer's specifications and stack measurements), that 
stack conditions during certain periods of startup or shutdown in the FCC 
Regenerator/CO boiler stack are beyond the design capabilities of the 
CEMS; and whether: 

(ii)	 Cenex has properly operated and maintained the CEMS, including the 
maintenance of an adequate spare parts inventory; -

(iii)	 Cenex has complied with the quality assurance requirements described in 
Section 6; 

(iv)	 Cenex has taken timely and appropriate action to correct a failure in the 
CEMS; and 

(v)	 Unusual Circumstances have occurred, as defined in Section 6 (A)( I). 

(d)	 Any time that a CEMS, including the associated data acquisition system, is not 
functioning properly, Cenex shall implement the short term corrective measures, and, if 
necessary, the long term corrective measures required by Section 4 (F)(3). 

(B)	 Affected Sources 

(I)	 By July I, 1997, Cenex shall install, operate, and maintain continuous emission monitors to 
measure S02 from the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack, old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack, and HDS 
complex SRU stack. 
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By July I, 1997, Cenex shall install, operate, and maintain continuous stack flow rate monitors to 
measure the stack gas flow rates from the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack, old SRU tail gas 
oxidizer stack, and HDS complex SRU stack. 

./(3)	 By January I, 1997, Cenex shall install, operate, and maintain hydrogen sulfide (HzS) 
concentration monitors downstream but adjacent to the Zone A amine unit fuel gas absorber for the 
refinery fuel gas system in the refinery section and downstream but adjacent to the amine unit fuel 
gas absorber for the refinery fuel gas system in the HDS complex. Within 4 hours of the initial 
determination that the HzS concentration in the fuel gas stream has exceeded the upper range of the 
Zone A CEMS required by this paragraph, Cenex shall initiate sampling of the Zone A fuel gas 
stream on a once-per-three-hour-period frequency using the Tutwiler method (40 CFR 60.648) or 
another method approved by the Department and EPA to determine the HzS concentration. 

(4)	 By January I, 1997, Cenex shall install, operate, and maintain continuous fuel gas flow rate 
monitors downstream but adjacent to the Zone A amine unit fuei gas absorber for the refinery fuel 
gas system in the refinery section and downstream but adjacent to the amine unit fuel gas absorber 
for the refinery fuel gas system in the HDS complex. 

v 

v (5)	 By March I, 1997, Cenex shall install, operate, and maintain two in-line fuel oil flowmeters on the 
fuel loop, one immediately before the fuel oil tank in use and one before the first fuel oil loop in 
use. 

Before SWSOH may be burned in the main crude heater or the refinery flare, Cenex shall install, 
operate and maintain a continuous flow rate monitor to determine the sour water flow rate to the 
"old" sour water stripper tower. 

(C)	 CEM Performance Specifications 

(I)	 All continuous SOz concentration monitors and hydrogen sulfide concentration monitors required 
by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, cenified (on a concentration basis), and operated in accordance with the 
performance specifications in 40 CFR Pan 60, Appendix B, Performance Specification 2 
and 7; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet the quality assurance and quality control requirements (on a 
concentration basis) of 40 CFR Pan 60 Appendix F including but not limited to: 

(i)	 daily calibration drift checks (zero/span or ZlS) using either electro­
optical methods or cenified calibration gas (however, in addition to the 
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requirements of Appendix F at least one Z/S per calendar week must be 
conducted using a certified calibration gas), 

(ii)	 quarterly Cylinder Gas Audits (CGA) or Relative Accuracy Audits 
(RAAl, and 

(iii)	 the annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA). 

(2)	 Cenex shall notify the Department in writing ofeach Relative Accuracy Test Audit a minimum of 
twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

J(D) Stack Gas Flow Rate Monitor Performance Specifications 

(I) All continuous stack gas flow rate monitors reqUired by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, certified (on a flow rate basis), and operated in accordance with Department 
Method A-I of Attachment #1; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet (on a flow rate basis) the quality assurance and quality control 
requirements of Department Method S·( of Attachment # I. 

(2)	 Cenex shall notify the Department in writing of each Relative Accuracy Test Audit a minimum of 
twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

(E)	 Refinery fuel gas flow rate monitor accuracy determinations shall be required at least once every 48 months 
or more frequently as routine refinery tum-arounds allow. Accuracy determinations for the sour water flow 
rate monitor shall be conducted every 48 months and within three months prior to any scheduled shutdown 
of the FCC CO Boiler which coincides with the scheduled operation of the "old" sour water stripper. 
Accuracy detenninations for the sour water flow rate monitor shall be conducted in accordance with 
Attachment #2 or another method approved by the Department and EPA. 

v' (f) fuel Oil Flow metering and Analysis Specifications 

(I)	 Cenex shall operate and maintain all fuel oil flowmeters required by this control plan in accordance 
with Method C-I of Attachment # I. 

(2)	 Cenex shall conduct daily fuel oil sampling in accordance with Method C·I of Anachment # I. 
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(3) Cenex shall analyze all fuel oil samples collected, as required by Section 6 (F)(2), for sulfur 
content in accordance with Method C-I of Attachment # I. 

(4)	 Each fuel oil flowmeter required by this control plan shall demonstrate a flowmeter accuracy of2.0 
percent ofthe upper range value (i.e. maximum calibrated oil flow rate) as measured undcr 
laboratory conditions by the manufacturer or by the owner or operator, and pursuant to the 
calibration procedures as specified by Method C-I of Attachment # I. 

(5) .	 Cenex shall archive a split (at least 200 cc) of each fuel oil sample collected, as required by Section 
6 (F)(2), in accordance with Method C-I of Attachmentili. 

SECTION 7. DATA REPORTING 

(A)	 Cenex shall submit quarterly reports on a calendar year basis, beginning with the first calendar quarter of 
1998. The quarterly reports shall be submitted within 30 days of the end of each calendar quarter. The 
quarterly reports shall be submitted to the Department's Pennitting and Compliance Division office in 
Helena and the Billings Regional Office. The quarterly report format shall consist of both a comprehensive 
electronic-magnetic report and a written or hard copy data summary report. 

(B)	 The electronic report fonnat and records structure shall require hourly CEMS data, hourly mass of fuel oil 
consumed data, daily fuel oil sulfur content, stack temperature, and calibration data to be submitted to the 
Department as required in Section 7(A). The data shall be submitted to the Department on magnetic or 
optical media compatible with the Department's existing data management system. The data shall be 
submitted to the Department on magnetic or optical media, and such submittal shall follow the reporting 
format specified by the Department in 1996, as may be subsequently amended. The Department shall 
reserve the right to call for any necessary future revisions to the reporting format delineated in this Section. 

(I)	 The electronic report shall contain the following: 

(a)	 Hourly Average SOl concentrations in PPM from the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack, 
old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack, and HDS complex SRU stack; 

(b)	 Hourly Average stack volumetric flow rates in SCFH from the FCC Regenerator/CO 
boiler stack, old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack, and HDS complex SRU stack; 

(c)	 Hourly Average stack gas temperature in degrees Fahrenheit from the FCC 
Regenerator/CO boiler stack, old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack, and HDS complcx SRU 
stack; 
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boiler stack, old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack, HDS complex SRU stack, and a combined 
Hourly SOl Emission Rate from fuel oil combustion, fuel gas fired units, and burning of 
sour water stripper overheads in the main crude heater; 

(e)	 Hourly Average refinery section and HDS complex fuel gas system HlS concentrations 
in PPM; 

(f)	 Hourly Average refinery section and HDS complex fuel gas systems fuel gas flow rates 
in SCFH; 

(g)	 total hourly mass of fuel oil consumed in pounds per Clock Hour; 

(h)	 Hourly Average SWS flow rate in gallhr whenever SWSOH are being burned in the main 
crude heater or the refinery flare; and 

(i)	 daily calibration data from CEMS required by Section 6(B)(I) through (4). 

(2)	 In addition to submitting the electronic-magnetic quarterly reports to the Department, Cenex shall 
also record, organize and archive for at least five years the same data, and upon request by the 
Department, Cenex shall provide the Departmenl with any data archived in accordance with this 
Section. 

(C)	 The quarterly written report shall consist of summarized Calendar Day CEMS data, Three Hour Emissions, 
fuel oil flowmeter data, Quarterly Data Recovery Rates and text regarding excess emissions. The quarterly 
written report shall identify each time period when the sour water stripper overheads were burned in the main 
crude heater (and exhausted through the main crude heater stack) or in the refinery flare. 

(I)	 The following data shall be recorded, organized, reported, and archived for a minimum of five 
years: 

(a)	 Three Hour Emissions of SOl in pounds per three hour period from the FCC 
Regenerator/CO boiler stack; old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack; HDS complex SRU stack; 
and combined Three Hour Emissions from the fuel gas fired units, fuel oil combustion, 
and burning of sour water stripper overheads in the main crude heater; 

(b)	 Daily Emissions of SOl in pounds per Calendar Day from the FCC Regenerator/CO 
boiler stack; old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack; HDS complex SRU stack; and combined 
Daily Emissions from fuel oil combustion, the fuel gas fired units, and burning of sour 
water stripper overheads in the main crude heater; 
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daily fuel oil sulfur content in percent sulfur by weight: 

(d)	 the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for each CEMS required by Section 6 (B)( I) through 
(6) expressed in percent; 

(e)	 the Operating hours during the calendar quarter for the source or units associated with 
the FCC Regenerator/CO boiler stack, old SRU tail gas oxidizer stack, HDS complex 
SRU stack, main crude heater stack (when sour water stripper overheads are being 
burned in the main crude healer or the refinery flare), and the combined fuel oil and fuel 
gas combustion units; 

(f)	 the date and time identifying each period of continuous monitoring system downtime 
during the reporting period, including quality control and quality assurance checks, and 
the nature of system repairs or adjustments; 

(g)	 the results of the quarterly CGAs or RAAs and flow rate checks, the annual source tests 
required by Section 5 (A) and (B), and the annual RATAsrequired in Section 6(C) and 
(D): 

(h)	 any documentation which demonstrates that a CEMS failure meets the conditions of 
Unusual Circumstances; and 

(i)	 the dates and times that sour water stripper overheads are diverted from the FCC CO 
Boiler to the main crude heater or the refinery flare, the reasons for the diversions, and 
corrective actions taken, as appropriate, to avoid future recurrence. 

(2)	 For each Calendar Day on which any emission limitations are exceeded, the written report shall 
identify the source or unit with excess emissions and include the following information in a report 
submittal as specified in Section 7(A): 

(a)	 total hours of operation with excess emissions, the Hourly SOl Emission Rates, and 
Three Hour Emissions; 

(b)	 all information regarding reasons for operating with excess emissions; and 

(c)	 corrective actions taken to mitigate excess emissions. 

(D)	 Upon request from a representative of the Department, EPA or Yellowstone County Air Pollution Control, 
Cenex shall provide Hourly SOl Emissions Rate datli for any prior day not covered by the latest quarterly 
report for the sources or units covered by this control plan and listed in Section I(B). 
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(E)	 By January I, 2000, the Department shall reevaluate the reporting requirements of this Section and determine 
if revisions are necessary or desirable. The purpose of the reevaluation is to determine if the reporting 
requirements should be modified to more closely meet the informational needs of the Department and the 
public, and to reduce or simplify the requirements for Cenex while still providing the necessary information. 
Any revisions shall be made only after consultation with Cenex, consideration of the number and type of 
data requests made by the public, and the Department's emission inventory and compliance needs. 

SECTION 8, ADDITIONAL REOUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

Except as otherwise provided herein, nothing in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachments shall be construed to alter 
Cenex's obligations under any other applicable state, federal and local laws and regulations, orders, and permit 
conditions. In any enforcement proceeding pertaining to such other requirements, Cenex reserves the right to raise any 
and all available equitable or legal defenses. 

SECTION 9. GENERAL CONDlTJONS 

(A)	 Inspection - For purposes of ensuring compliance with this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachments, Cenex 
shall, pursuant to 75-2-403, MCA, allow the Department representative(s) access to all S02 emitting sources 
at the Cenex facility such that, the Department representative(s) may, pursuant to 75-2-403, MCA, enter and 
inspect, at any reasonable time, any property, premises, or place, except a private residence, on or at which -an SOl emitting source is located or is being constructed or installed. The Department representatives shall 
be allowed to conduct surveys, collect samples, obtain emissions data. audit any monitoring equipment 
(CEMS), or observe any monitoring or testing, and conduct all other necessary functions related to this 
control plan. 

As provided in Section 75-2-] OS, MCA, Cenex may seek a court order declaring certain trade secret 
information as confidential and not a matter of public record. IfCenex claims that certain information is 
entitled to trade secret protection, the Department shall maintain such information as confidential pending 
issuance of a court order under Section 75-2-105, MCA, provided that Cenex initiates such court aclion 
within 14 days of delivering the information to the Department. 

(B)	 Enforcement - Any violation of a limitation, condition or other requirement contained herein ("Stipulation 
Requirement") constitutes grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. Jf the incident causing 
the violation would also form the basis of a violation of ARM Title 17, Chapter 8, or ofTitle 75, Chapter 2, 
MCA, the Department shall not count the violation of the Stipulation Requirement as an additional or 
separate violation incident for penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 

Replace Pages: 

'ge: 22 of 50 

Page 56.9.4.1 (22) -



Vo IV 

ounty 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PL 

ATTACHMENT 1 

Chapter 56 

STATE OF MONTANA 

PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS FOR STACK FLOW RATE MONITORS,
 
FUEL OIL FLOWMETERS, AND FUEL OIL SULFUR ANALYSIS
 

(Includes Methods A-l, B-1, & C-l)
 

METHOD A-l
 
INSTALLATION AND INITIAL CERTIFICATION
 

IN-STACK OR IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FLOW MONITOR INSTALLATION AND MEASUREMENT LOCATION 

Install the flow monitor in a location that prOVides representative volumetric 
flow for all operating conditions. Such a location provides an average velocity of 
the flue gas flow over the stack or duct cross section, provides a representative SO, 
emission rate (in lb/hr), and is representative of the pollutant concentration monitor 
location. Where the moisture content of the flue gas affects volumetric flow 
measurements, use the procedures in both Reference Methods 1 and 4 of 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A to establish a proper location for the flow monitor. 

The department recommends (but does not require) performing a flow profile study 
following the procedures in 4"0 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1, Section 2.5 to 
determine the acceptability of the potential flow monitor location and to determine 
the number and location of flow sampling points required to obtain a representative 
flow value. The procedure in 40 CFR part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1, Section 2.5 
may be used even if the flow measurement location is greater than or equal to 2 
equivalent stack or duct diameters downstream or greater than or equal to 1/2 duct 
diameter upstream from a flow disturbance. If a flow profile study shows that 
cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow conditions exist at the potential flow 
monitor location that are likely to prevent the monitor from meeting the performance 
specifications of this Method, then the department recommends either (1) selecting 
another location where there is no cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow 
condition, or (2) eliminating the cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow condition 
by straightening the flow, e.g., by installing straightening vanes. The department 
also recommends selecting flow monitor locations to minimize the effects of 
condensation, coating, erosion, or other conditions that could adversely affect flow 
monitor performance. 
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1.1 Acceptability of 

The installation of a flow monitor is acceptable if (1) the location satisfies 
the minimum siting criteria of Method 1 in Appendix A to 40 CFR Part 60 (i.e., the 
location is greater than or equal to eight stack or duct diameters downstream and two 
diameters upstream from a flow disturbance; or, if necessary, two stack or duct 
diameters downstream and one-half stack or duct diameter upstream from, a flow 
disturbance), (2) the results of a flow profile study, if performed, are acceptable 
(i.e., there are no cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow conditions), and (3) 
the flow monitor satisfies the performance specifications of this Method. If the flow 
monitor is installed in a location that does not satisfy these physical criteria, but 
the monitor achieves the performance specifications of this Method, then the 
department and EPA may certify the location as acceptable. 

1.2 Alternative Flow Monitoring Location 

Whenever the flow monitor is installed in a location that is greater than or 
equal to two stack or duct diameters downstream and greater or equal to one-half 
diameter upstream from a flow disturbance, and/or in a location that is acceptable 
based on a flow profile study, but nevertheless the monitor does not achieve the 
performance specifications of this Method, perform another flow profile study (the 
procedures described in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Method 1, Section 2.5 may be used) 
to select an alternative flow monitoring installation site. 

Whenever the owner or operator successfully demonstrates that modifications to 
the exhaust duct or stack (such as installation of straightening vanes, modifications 
of ductwork, and the like) are necessary for the flow monitor to meet the performance 
specifications, the department and EPA may approve an interim alternative flow 
monitoring methodology and an extension to the required certification date for the 
flow monitor. 

Where no location exists that satisfies the physical siting criteria in section 
1.1, where the results of flow profile studies performed at two or more alternative 
flow monitor locations are unacceptable, or where installation of a flow monitor in 
either the stack or the ducts is demonstrated to be technically infeasible, the owner 
or operator may petition the department and EPA for an alternative method for 
monitoring flow. 

2.0 FLOW MONITOR EQUIPMENT SPECIFICATIONS 

Flow Monitor Location 

~~~~~~~------~ 
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In implementing Section 2.1.1 of this Method, to the extent practicable, measure 
at a range such that the majority of readings obtained during normal operation are 
between 25 and 75 percent of full-scale range of the instrument. 

2.1.1 Instrument Span for Flow Monitors 

Select the full-scale range of the flow monitor so that it is consistent with 
Section 2.1 of this Method, and can accurately measure all potential volumetric flow 
rates at the flow monitor installation site. Establish the span value of the flow 
monitor at a level which is approximately BO\ of the full-scale range and 125% of the 
maximum expected flow rate. Based upon the span value, establish reference values for 
the calibration error test in accordance with Section 2.2.1. 

If the volumetric flow rate exceeds the flow monitor's ability to accurately measure 
and record values, adjust the full-scale range, span value, and reference values as 
described above and in Section 2.2.1. Record the new span value and report the new 
span value and reference values as parts of the results of the calibration error test 
required by Method B-1. Whenever the span value is adjusted, use reference values for 
the calibration error test based on the new span value. 

2.2 Flow Monitor Design for Quality Control Testing 

Design all flow monitors to meet the applicable performance specifications of 
this Method. 

2.2.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error Test 

Design and equip each flow monitor to allow for a daily calibration error test 
consisting of at least two reference values: (1) Zero to 20 percent of span or an 
equivalent reference value (e.g., pressure pulse or electronic signal) and (2) 50 to 
70 percent of span. Flow monitor response, both before and after any adjustment, must 
be capable of being recorded by the data acquisition and handling system. Design each 
flow monitor to allow a daily calibration error test of (1) the entire flow 
monitoring system, from and including the probe tip (or equivalent) through and 
including the data acquisition and handling system, or (2) the flow monitoring system 
from and including the transducer through and including the data acquisition and 
handling system. 
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Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Design and equip each flow monitor in a manner to minimize interference due to 
moisture. Design and equip each flow monitor with a means to detect, on at least a 
daily basis. pluggage of each sample line and sensing port, and malfunction of each 
resistance temperature detector (RTD) , transceiver or equivalent. 

Design and equip each differential pressure flow monitor to provide (1) an 
automatic, periodic back purging (simultaneously on both sides of the probe) or 
equivalent method of sufficient force and frequency to keep the probe and lines 
sufficiently free of obstructions on a least a daily basis to prevent velocity sensing 
interference, and (2) a means for detecting leaks in the system on a least a 
quarterly basis (manual check is acceptable) . 

Design and equip each thermal flow monitor with a means to ensure on at least a 
daily basis that the probe remains sufficiently clean to prevent velocity sensing 
interference. 

Design and equip each ultrasonic flow monitor with a means to ensure on at least 
a daily basis that the transceivers remain sufficiently clean (e.g., backpurging 
system) to prevent velocity sensing interference. -

3.0 FLOW MONITOR PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS 

3.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error 

The calibration error of flow monitors shall not exceed 3.0 percent based upon 
the span of the instrument as calculated using Equation A-I of this Method. 

3.2 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Except as provided in this Section, the relative accuracy for flow monitors, 
where volumetric gas flow is measured in scfh, shall not exceed 20.0 percent. For 
affected units where the average of the flow monitor measurements of gas velocity 
during the relative accuracy test audit is less than or equal to 10.0 fps, the mean 
value of the flow monitor velocity measurements shall not exceed ±2.0 fps of the 
reference method mean value in fps wherever the relative accuracy specification above 
is not achieved. 
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DATA ACQUISITION AND HANDLING SYSTEMS 

Automated data acquisition and handling systems shall: (1) read and record the 
full range of pollutant concentrations and volumetric flow from zero through span; and 
(2) provide a continuous record of all measurements and required information in an 
electronic format specified by the department and capable of transmission via an IBM­
compatible personal computer diskette or other electronic media. These systems also 
shall have the capability of interpreting and converting the individual output signals 
from a pollutant concentration monitor and a flow monitor to produce a continuous 
readout of pollutant mass emission rates in pounds per hour. 

Data acquisition and handling systems shall also compute and record monitor 
calibration error . 

5.0 INITIAL FLOW MONITOR CERTIFICATION TESTS AND PROCEDURES 

5.1 Flow Monitor Pretest Preparation 

Install the components of the continuous flow monitor as specified in Sections 
1.0, 2.0, and 3.0 of this Method, and prepare each system component and the combined 
system for operation in accordance with the manufacturer's written instruction. 
Operate the unites) during each period when measurements are made. 

5.2 7-Day Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Measure the calibration error of each flow monitor according to the following 
procedures. 

Introduce the reference signal corresponding to the values specified in Section 
2.2.1 of this Method to the probe tip (or equivalent), or to the transducer. During 
the 7-day certification test period, conduct the calibration error test once each day 
while the unit is operating (as close to 24-hour intervals as practicable). Record 
the flow monitor responses by means of the data acquisition and handling system. 
Calculate the calibration error using Equation A-1 of this Method. 

Do not perform any corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual 
adjustment to the flow monitor during the 7-day certification test period other than 
that required in the monitor operation and maintenance manual. If the flow monitor 
operates within the calibration error performance specification, (i.e., less than or 
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equal to 3 percent error each day and requiring no corrective maintenance, repair, 
replacement or manual adjustment during the 7-day test period) the flow monitor passes 
the calibration error test portion of the certification test. Whenever automatic 
adjustments are made, record the magnitude of the adjustments. Record all maintenance 
and required adjustments. Record output readings from the data acquisition and 
handling system before and after all adjustments. 

5.3 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Within 90 days of installation concurrent relative accuracy test audits may be 
performed by conducting simultaneous SO, concentration and volumetric flow relative 
accuracy test audit runs, or by alternating an SO, relative accuracy test audit run 
with a flow relative accuracy test audit run until all relative accuracy test audit 
runs are completed. Where two or more probes are in the same proximity, care should 
be taken to prevent probes from interfering with each other's sampling. For each SO, 
pollutant concentration monitor and each flow monitor, calculate the relative accuracy 
with data from the relative accuracy test audits. 

Perform relative accuracy test audits for each flow monitor at normal operating 
load expressed in terms of percent of flow monitor span. If a flow monitor fails the 
relative accuracy test, the relative accuracy test audit must be repeated. -

Complete each relative accuracy test audit within a 7-day period while the unit 
is operating in a normal condition. Do not perform corrective maintenance, repairs, 
replacements or adjustments during the relative accuracy test audit other than as 
required in the operation and maintenance manual. 

5.3.1 Calculations 

Using the data from the relative accuracy test audits, calculate relative 
accuracy in accordance with the procedure and equations specified in Section 6 of this 
Method. 

5.3.2 Reference Method Measurement Location 

Select a location for reference method measurements that is (1) accessible; (2) 
in the same proximity as the monitor or monitoring system location; and (3) meets the 
requirements of Method 1 (or lA) of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A for volumetric flow, 
except as otherwise indicated in this Section. 
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5.3.3 Reference Method Traverse Point Selection 

Select traverse points that (1) ensure acquisition of representative samples of 
pollutant concentration, moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate over 
the flue cross section; and (2) meet the requirements of Method 1 (or 1A) (for 
volumetric flow), and Method 4 (for moisture determination) in 40 CFR part 60, 
Appendix A. 

5.3.4 Sampling Strategy 

Conduct the reference method tests so they will yield results representative of 
the moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate from the unit and can be 
correlated with the flow monitor measurements. Conduct any moisture measurements that 
may be needed simultaneously with the flue gas flow rate measurements. To properly 
correlate volumetric flow rate data with the reference method data, mark the beginning 
and end of each reference method test run (including the exact time of day) on the 
individual chart recorder(s) or other permanent recording device(s). 

5.3.5 Correlation of Reference Method and Continuous 
Emission Monitoring System 

Confirm that the monitor or monitoring system and reference method test results 
are on consistent moisture, pressure, and temperature basis (e.g., since the flow 
monitor measures flow rate on a wet basis, Method 2 test results must also be on a wet 
basis). Compare flow-monitor and reference method results on a scfh basis. Also 
consider the response time of the flow monitoring system to ensure comparison of 
simultaneous measurements. For each relative accuracy test audit run, compare the 
measurements obtained from the flow monitor against the corresponding reference method 
values. Tabulate the paired data in a table similar to the one shown in Figure 1. 

5.3.6 Number of Reference Method Tests 

Perform a minimum of nine sets of paired monitor (or monitoring system) and 
reference method test data for every required relative accuracy test audit. Conduct 
each set within a period of 30 to 60 minutes. 

The tester may choose to perform more than nine sets of reference method tests. 
If this option is chosen, the tester may reject .a maximum of three sets of the test 
results as long as the total number of test results used to determine the relative 
accuracy is greater than or equal to nine. Report all data, including the rejected 

Replace Pages: 

Page: 29 of 50 

Page 56.9.4.1 (29) 



-

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAII 

Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 

\jtmtJmI Program 

data, and reference method test results. 

5.3.7 Reference Methods 

The following methods from 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A or their approved 
alternatives are the reference methods for performing relative accuracy test audits: 
Method 1 or lA for siting; Method 2 (or 2A, 2C, or 2D as appropriate) for velocity; 
and Method 4 for moisture. 

6.0 CALCULATIONS 

6.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error (Drift) 

For each reference value, calculate the percentage calibration error based upon 
span using the following equation: 

(R-A)x 100CE 
(EQ.A-1JS -

Where:
 

CE = Calibration error;
 
R = Low or high level reference value specified in Section 2.2.1 of this
 
Method;
 
A Actual flow monitor response to the reference value; and
 
S = Flow monitor span.
 

Whenever the flow rate exceeds the monitor's ability to measure and record 
values accurately, adjust the span to prevent future exceedances. If process 
parameters change or other changes are made such that the expected flue gas velocity 
may change significantly, adjust the span to assure the continued accuracy of the 
monitoring system. 
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6.2 Relative Accuracy for Flow Monitors 

Analyze the relative accuracy test audit data from the reference method tests 
for flow monitors using the following procedures. Summarize the results on a data 
sheet. An example is shown in Figure 1. Calculate the mean of the monitor or 
monitoring system measurement values. Calculate the mean of the reference method 
values. Using data from the automated data acquisition and handling system, calculate 
the arithmetic differences between the reference method and monitor measurement data 
sets. Then calculate the arithmetic mean of the difference, the standard deviation, 
the confidence coefficient, and the monitor or monitoring system relative accuracy 
using the following procedures and equations. 

6.2.1 Arithmetic Mean 

Calculate the arithmetic mean of the differences, a, of a data set as follows. 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON 

Where:
 

n=Number of data points
 

Algebraic sum of the individual differences d, 

d, = The difference between a reference method value and the corresponding continuous 
flowrate monitoring system value (RM,-FR,) at a given point in time i. 

When calculating the arithmetic mean of the difference of a flow monitor data 
set, be sure to correct the monitor measurements for moisture if applicable. 
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6.2.2 Standard Deviation
 

Calculate the standard deviation, Sd of a data set as follows:
 

(Eq. A-3J 

n -1 

6.2.3 Confidence Coefficient 

Calculate the confidence coefficient (one-tailed), cc, of a data set as follows. -
cc (Eq. A-4) 

where: 

t =t value (see Table 2)
0025 
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TABLE 2 T - VALUES 

Contrr;,t.~r\O 

n-l to.025 n-l to.025 n-l to.025 

1 ....... 
2 ....... 
3 ....... 
4 ....... 
5. '" ... 
6 ....... 
7 ....... 
8 ....... 
9 ....... 
10 ...... 
11 ...... 

12.706 
4.303 
3.182 
2.776 
2.571 
2.447 
2.365 
2.306 
2.262 
2.228 
2.201 

12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

2.179 
2.160 
2.145 
2.131 
2.120 
2.110 
2.101 
2.093 
2.086 
2.080 
2.074 

23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 
30 
40 
60 

,.60 

2.069 
2.064 
2.060 
2.056 
2.052 
2.048 
2.045 
2.042 
2.021 
2.000 
1.960 

6.2.4 Relative Accuracy 

calculate the relative accuracy of a data set using the following equation. 

RA Idl + Iccl x 100 
(Eq. A-5) 

RM 
where:
 

RM Arithmetic means of the reference method values.
 

I-I The absolute value of the mean difference between the reference method
 
values and the corresponding continuous flow monitor values.
 

kck The absolute value of the confidence coefficient.
 

FIGURE I.-RELATIVE ACCURACY DETERMINATION (FLOW MONITORS) 
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Run No. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

B 

9 

10 

11 

12 

Date & Time 

, 

Mean or mean of differences 

* Make sure RM and M are on a 

Flow rate (Normal) (scf/hr) • 

RM M Diff 

Confidence coefficient 

Relative accuracy 

consistent moisture basis. 
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PROCEDURES 
METHOD 8-1 

ON-GOING QUALITY ASSURANCE AND QUALITY CONTROL 
FOR IN-STACK AND IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS 

1.0 FREQUENCY OF FLOW MONITOR TESTING 

A summary chart showing each quality assurance test and the frequency at which 
each test is required is located at the end of this Method in Table 1. 

1.1 Daily Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor perform the following assessments during each day in which 
the unit is operating. These requirements are effective as of the date when the 
monitor or continuous emission monitoring system completes certification testing. 

1.1.1 Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Test, compute, and record the calibration error of each flow monitor at least 
once on each operating day. Introduce the reference values (specified in section 
2.2.1 of Method A-1) to the probe tip (or equivalent) or to the transducer. Record 
flow monitor output from the data acquisition and handling system before and after any 
adjustments to the flow monitor. Keep a record of all maintenance and adjustments. 
Calculate the calibration error using Equation A-1 in Method A-1. 

1.1.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Perform the daily flow monitor interference checks specified in section 2.2.2 of 
Method A-1 at least once per operating day (when the unites) operate for any part of 
the day) . 

1.1.3 Flow Monitor Recalibration 

Adjusts the calibration, at a minimum, whenever the daily calibration error 
exceeds the limits of the applicable performance specification for the flow monitor in 
Method A-1. Repeat the calibration error test procedure following the adjustment or 
repair to demonstrate that the corrective actions were effective. 

1.1.4 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when either the low or high level reference 
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value calibration error exceeds 6.0 percent based upon the span value for five 
consecutive daily periods or 12.0 percent for any daily period. The out-of-control 
period begins with the hour of completion of the failed calibration error test and 
ends with the hour of completion following an effective recalibration. Whenever the 
failed calibration, corrective action, and effective recalibration occur within the 
same hour, the hour is not out of control if two or more complete and valid readings 
are obtained during that hour. An out-of-control period also occurs whenever 
interference of a flow monitor is identified. The out-of-control period begins with 
the hour of completion of the failed interference check and ends with the hour of 
completion of an interference check that is passed. During any period that the flow 
monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission compliance 
nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

1.1.5 Flow Monitor Data Recording 

Record and tabulate all calibration error test data according to month, day, 
clockhour, and magnitude in scfh. Program monitors that automatically adjust data to 
the corrected calibration values (e.g., microprocessor control) to record either: (1) 
The unadjusted flow rate measured in the calibration error test prior to resetting the 
calibration or (2) the magnitude of any adjustment. Record the following applicable 
flow monitor interference check data: (1) Sample line/sensing port pluggage, and (2) 
malfunction of each RTD, transceiver, or equivalent. ­

1.2 Quarterly Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, conduct a quarterly stack velocity and flow rate check by 
performing a velocity traverse and visual inspection of the pitot tubes. Perform the 
following assessments during each calendar quarter in which the unit operates. This 
requirement is effective as of the calendar quarter following the calendar quarter in 
which the flow monitor is provisional certified. 

1.2.1 Flow Monitor Leak Check 

For differential pressure flow monitors, perform a leak check of all sample 
lines (a manual check is acceptable) at least once during each unit operating quarter. 
Conduct the leak checks no less than two months apart. 

1.2.2 Flow Monitor Flow Rate Check 

Once during each operating quarter and for each flow monitor, perform a flow 
rate check by completing a single velocity traverse, calculating the associated 
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average flow rate, and comparing the average flow with the concurrent flow measured by 
the continuous flow monitor. The flow rate check shall be performed at normal 
operating rates or load level. The flow rate check shall be performed in accordance 
with Section 5.3 of Method A-1 as appropriate for a single traverse. The difference 
(PD) between the average flow rate determined by the single velocity traverse and the 
continuous flow monitor shall not exceed 20 percent as determined by equation 8-1. 
If the single velocity traverse fails to meet the 20t difference specification, the 
owner/operator may conduct an additional single velocity traverse or a complete 
Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) in accordance with Section 5.3 of Method A-1 in 
order to demonstrate compliance with the 20t difference or 20\ relative accuracy 
requirements. 

PD TF - FR x 100 (Eq. 8-1) 
TF 

Where: 

PD Percent Difference;
 
TF Traverse Flow (scfh);
 
FR Continuous Flow Monitor Flow (scfh); and
 
TF and FR are on a consistent moisture basis.
 

If the Relative Accuracy of the latest annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) 
conducted pursuant to Section 1.3.1 is less than 10\, the single velocity traverse 
flow rate check may be discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative 
Accuracy of 10\ or greater, performance of the single velocity traverse flow rate 
check shall resume. 

1.2.3 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when a flow monitor fails the quarterly flow 
rate check (the difference between the average flow rate determined by the velocity 
traverse and the continuous flow monitor exceeds 20\), the visual inspection of the 
pitot tube indicates pluggage or wear, or if a sample line leak is detected. The out­
of-control period begins with the hour of th~ failed flow rate check, visual 
inspection, or leak cheek and ends with the hour of a satisfactory flow rate check, 
RATA, leak check, or cleaning or replacement of the pitot tube. During any period 
that the flow monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating 
emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 
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1.3 Annual Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, perform the following assessments once annually. This 
requirement is effective as of the calendar quarter in which the monitor or continuous 
emission monitoring system is provisionally certified. 

1.3.1 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy Test Audit 

For flow monitors, relative accuracy test audits shall be performed annually. 
The relative accuracy audit shall be performed at the normal operating rate or load 
level (with a minimum of 9 paired velocity traverses) . The relative accuracy test 
audit shall be conducted according to the procedures and specifications of Method A-1. 

1.3.2 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs under any of the following conditions: (1) the 
relative accuracy of a flow monitor exceeds 20.0 percent or (2) for low flow 
situations (~10.0 fps), the flow monitor mean value (if applicable) exceeds ±2.0 fps 
of the reference method mean whenever the relative accuracy is greater than 20.0 
percent. For flow relative accuracy test audits, the out-of-control period begins _.with the hour of completion of the failed relative accuracy test audit and ends with 
the hour of completion of a satisfactory relative accuracy test audit. During any 
period that the flow monitor is out-of-control. the data may not be used in 
calculating emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery 
requirements. 
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TABLE I.-FLOW MONITOR QUALITY ASSURANCE TEST REQUIREMENTS 

Test 

Calibration Error 
(2 pt.) 

Interference (flo.... ) 

Visual probe check 

Flow rate check 
(single traverse) 

Leak (flo.... ) 

RATA (flow) 

QA test frequency requirements 

Daily Quarterly Annual 

x 

x 

x 

x' 

x' 

x 

The owner/operator has an option to perform a RATA if the quarterly flow rate 
check (single traverse) fails specifications. In addition, if the Relative 
Accuracy determined by the latest RATA is less than 10%, the quarterly single 
velocity traverse flo.... rate check may be discontinued. However, if future RATAs 
indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10% or greater, performance of the quarterly 
single velocity traverse flow rate check shall resume. 

The leak check requirement only applies to differential pressure flow rate 
monitors and does not apply to thermal or ultrasonic flow rate monitors. 
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METHOD C-1 
FUEL OIL FLOWMETERING AND ANALYSIS SPECIFICATIONS 

1.0 FLOWMETER SPECIFICATIONS 

Cenex shall measure and record the fuel oil consumption rate within the fuel oil 
loop on an hourly basis. Cenex shall measure the flow of fuel oil with in-line fuel 
oil flowmeters, as required by Section 6 (8) (5) of Exhibit A. 

1.1 Initial Calibration and Certification 

Design and equip each fuel oil flowmeter used to demonstrate a flowmeter 
accuracy of 2.0 percent of the upper range value (i.e, maximum calibrated oil flow 
rate) as measured under laboratory conditions by the manufacturer or by the owner or 
operator. Use the procedures in the following ASME codes for flow measurement for use 
in the laboratory, as appropriate to the type of flowmeter: ASME MFC-3M-1989 with 
September 1990 Errata (Measurement of Fluid Flow in Pipes Using Orifice, Nozzle, and 
Venturi), ASME MFC-5M-1985 (Measurement of Liquid Flow in Closed Conduits Using 
Transit-Time Ultrasonic Flowmeters), ASME MFC-6M-1987 with June 1987 Errata 
(Measurement of Fluid Flow in Pipes Using Vortex Flow Meters), or ASME MFC-9M-19BB -with December 19B9 Errata (Measurement of Liquid Flow in Closed Conduits by Weighing 

Method) for all other flowmeter types. More current ASME or NIST (National Institute 
of Standards and Technology) procedures or other ASME or NIST procedures which are 
appropriate to flowmeter construction may, upon Department approval, be substituted. 
If the flowmeter accuracy exceeds 2 percent of the upper range value, the flowmeter 
does not qualify for certification. 

1.2 Annual Calibration 

Recalibrate each fuel oil flowmeter to a flowmeter accuracy of 2.0 percent of 
the upper range value at least annually, or more frequently if required by 
manufacturer specifications using the same ASME procedures required for initial 
calibration and certification. 

1.2.1 Alternative Annual Calibration Method 

Alternatively, the fuel oil flowmeter may be recalibrated to a flowmeter 
accuracy of 2.0 percent of the upper range value at least annually by comparing the 
measured flow of a flowmeter to the measured flow from another flowmeter which has 
been calibrated or recalibrated during the previous 365 days using the procedures in 
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ASME MFC-9M-19BB with December 19B9 Errata, "Measurement of Liquid Flow in Closed 
Conduits by Weighing Method", or which has been recalibrated by the manufacturer. 
Perform the comparison over a period of no more than seven consecutive facility 
operating days. Compare the average of three fuel oil flow readings for each meter at 
three different flow levels: (1) a frequently used low operating level selected within 
the range between the minimum safe and stable operating level and 50% of maximum 
operating level; (2) a frequently used high operating level selected within the range 
between BO% of maximum operating level and maximum operating level; and (3) normal 
operating level. Calculate the flowmeter accuracy using the following equation: 

!R- AI 
ACC x 100 (Eq. C-I)
 

URV
 

Where:
 

ACC = Flow meter accuracy as a percentage of the upper range value.
 
R = Average of the three low-, mid-, or high-level flow measurements of
 
the reference flowmeter.
 
A = Average of the three measurements of the flowmeter being tested.
 
URV = Upper range value of fuel flowmeter being tested (i.e. maximum
 
measurable flow).
 

If the flowmeter accuracy exceeds 2% of the upper range value, either 
recalibrate the flowmeter until the accuracy is within the performance specification, 
or replace the flowmeter with another one that is within the performance 
specification. 

2.0 FUEL OIL SAMPLING AND ANALYSIS 

Cenex shall perform sampling and analysis of as-fired fuel oil from the fuel oil 
loop to determine the percentage of sulfur by weight in the fuel oil. 
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2.1 Sampling Frequency and Methods 

Cenex shall perform daily fuel oil sampling using either the flow proportional 
method described in Section 2.2 or the daily manual method described in Section 2.3. 

2.2 Flow Proportional Sampling Method 

Cenex shall conduct flow proportional fuel oil sampling or continuous drip fuel 
oil sampling in accordance with ASTM D4177-82 (Reapproved 1990), "Standard Practice 
for Automatic Sampling of Petroleum and Petroleum Products", every day the facility is 
cOmPusting fuel oil within the fuel oil loop. Extract fuel oil at least once every 
hour and blend into a daily composite sample. The sample compositing period may not 
exceed 24 hours. 

2.3 Daily Manual Sampling Method 

Representative as-fired fuel oil samples may be taken manually every 24 hours 
according to ASTM D4057-88, "Standard Practice for Manual Sampling of Petroleum and 
Petroleum Products", provided that the highest fuel oil sulfur content recorded at 
that facility from the most recent 30 daily samples is used for the purposes of 
calculating SO, emissions. -

2.4 Sample Archiving 

Split and label each daily fuel oil sample. Maintain a portion (at least 200 cc) 
of each daily sample for not less than 150 calendar days after the submittal to the 
Department of the quarterly data report for the calendar quarter during which the 
sample was collected. Analyze fuel oil samples for percent sulfur content by weight in 
accordance with ASTM D129-91, "Standard Test Method for Sulfur in Petroleum Products 
(General Bomb Method) ," ASTM D1552-90, "Standard Test Method for Sulfur in Petroleum 
Products (High Temperature Method)," ASTM D2622-92, "Standard Test Method for Sulfur 
in Petroleum Products by X-Ray Spectrometry," or ASTM D4294-90, "Standard Test Method 
for Sulfur in Petroleum Products by Energy-Dispersive X-Ray Fluorescence 
Spectroscopy" . 

3.0 VOLUMETRIC FLOW MEASUREMENT 

3.1 Fuel Oil Density 

Where the flowmeter records volumetric flow rather than mass flow, analyze daily 
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fuel oil samples to determine the density or specific gravity of the fuel oil (not 
required where the flowmeter records mass flow). Determine the density or specific 
gravity of the fuel oil sample in accordance with ASTM D941-88, "Standard Test Method 
for Density and Relative Density (Specific Gravity) of Liquids by Lipkin Bicapillary 
Pycnometer," ASTM D1217-91, "Standard Test Method for Density and Relative Density 
(Specific Gravity) of Liquids by Bingham Pycnometer," ASTM D1481-91, "Standard Test 
Method for Density and Relative Density (Specific Gravity) of Viscous Materials by 
Lipkin Bicapillary," ASTM D1480-91, "Standard Test Method for Density and Relative 
Density (Specific Gravity) of Viscous Materials by Bingham Pycnometer," ASTM D1298-85 
(Reapproved 1990), "Standard Practice for Density, Relative Density (Specific Gravity) 
or API Gravity of Crude Petroleum and Liquid Petroleum Products by Hydrometer Method," 
or ASTM D4052-91, "Standard Test Method for Density and Relative Density of Liquids by 
Digital Density Meter". 

3.2 Calculation Of Mass Flow From Volumetric Flow 

Where the flowmeter records volumetric flow rather than mass flow, calculate and 
record the fuel oil mass for each hourly period using hourly fuel oil flow 
measurements and the density or specific gravity of the daily oil sample. 

Convert density, specific gravity, or API gravity of the fuel oil sample to 
density of the fuel oil sample at the sampling location's temperature using ASTM 
D1250-80 (Reapproved 1990), "Standard Guide for Petroleum Measurement Tables". 

Where density of the fuel oil is determined by the applicable ASTM procedures 
from Section 3.1 of Department Method C-1, use the following equation to calculate the 
mass of fuel oil consumed (in Ib/hr) . 

Moil : voil x Doil (Eq. C-2) 

Where: 

Moil Mass of oil consumed per hr, Ib/hr. 
Voil Volume of oil consumed per hr. measured in scf, gal, barrels, or 
m' . 
Doil Density of oil, measured in Ib/scf. Ib/gal, Ib/barrel, or Ib/m'. 

When the mass of fuel oil consumed is determined, in accordance with Section 3.0 
of Department Method C-1. such data can be used in the equation in Section 2 
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METHOp #6A-1 

ANALYTICAL METHOD FOR ANALYZING THE SOUR WATER STRIPPEA FEED FOR
 
HYDROGEN SULFIDE (HzSI
 

(October 1999)
 

1.0 SCOPE AND APPLICATION 

This method is applicable to the measurement of total and dissolved sulfides In sour w.ater 
produced by the refinery. Acid Insoluble sulfides are not measured by the use of this test. 
(Copper sulfide is the only common sUjfj~e In this class). 

2.0 SUMMARY OF MeTHOD 

Excess Iodine is added to a sample'wh~ch has been treated whh zinc aceTate to produce 
zinc sulfide. The IOdine oxidizes the sulfide to sulfur under acidic conditions. The excess 
Iodine is back titrated with sodium thiosulfate. 

3.0 COMMENTS 

Reduced sulfur compounds. such 8S sulfite, thiosulfate and hydrosulfit:e. which decompose 
in acid'may yietd erratic results. Also. volatile iodine-consuming substances such as 
merceptens wil~ give" high results. 

The sample source is hot and under pressure. 

The volumes of preservative and the notmaUt:y of the reagents have been mOdified from 
the referenced methods. The modifications lire to make the method eppropriete for the 
expected high concentrations of sulfide in the samples. The method calculadons are also 
modified to correct for the sample dilution from the preservative. 

4.0 APPARATUS 

4.1 Ordinary laboratory glassware. 

4.2 130 ml HOPE bottles. These bottles are pre-charged wi~h preservatIve. For the sour 
water stripper feed inlet the bottle contains 5 ml of zinc acetate and 10 mt of 
sodium hydroxide. 

P:Jge 1 of 3 
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6.0 REAGENTS 

5.1	 Hydrochloric acid. HC'. 6 N 

5.2'	 Standard iodine solution. 0.1000 N; Dissolved 20 to 25 g KI. in a little water in " 
liter volumetric and add 12.8 9 iodine. Allow to dissolve. Dilute to 1 liter and 
standardize against 0.1000 N sodium thiosulfate using a starch indicator. 

5.3	 Sodium thiosulfate 0.1 OOON: Dissolve 24.82 9 Na.S.03 -SH.O in water. Add 1 ml 
of chloroform and dillIte to 1000 mi. 

5.4	 Starch indicator: Dissolved 10 9 soluble starch end 10 mg Hg.1 in hot water end 
dilute to 4 liters.· . 

5.5	 Standardize the sodium thiosulfate against KID,. Adjust the concentretlon to 
0.1000 N. Use thls Sodium thiosulfa.te to standardize the iodine solution. 

5.S	 Zinc acetate solution. 2N: Dissolve 220 9 ZnIC.H,O.,.-2H.O in water and dilute to 
one liter. 

5.7	 Sodium hydro)(lde. 6N: Dlssolv.. 240 grams of sodium hydroxide in 800 ml of 
water. Dilute to ana liter. Caution: much heat will be libarated. 

. ­
6.0 SAMPLING 

6.1	 The semple bottles 14.2) are pre-charged with zinc ac.etate and sodium hydroxide 
preservative end labeled. The sample bottle sample contains 5 ml of preservativa 
and 10 of sodium hydroxide. . 

6.2, .	 The sample is obtained by .carefully filling the appropriate bottle. FilI·thebottle 
slowly to prevent the sample from splashing the preservative out or overflowing'the 
bottle. The bonle should be completely tmed with no headspac8 air. If necessary. 
th;' sides ot the bottle can be squeezed while screwing on the lid to exclude the 
r-emain;ng air~ . 

6.3	 Experience shows that the pH of these samples. taken and preserved as described. 
are above 9. No further pH adjustment is required. 
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\ 

7.0 PROCEDURE 

7.1	 Shake the container to suspend all solids and remove the sample. Measure the 
volume of sample.> This Is u ..ed to correct the results for the dilution dUe to the 
preservative. Check the pH of the sample using pH test paper to confirm that it is 9 
or higher. 

7.2	 Place 20 ml of standard Iodine SOlution (5.2) into a 500 ml i;'dine titration flask. 

7.3	 Add 15 ml of 6N HCI '5.1). 

7.4	 Thoroughly mix-the sample and quickly take a 26 ml aliquot and place It in the 
flask. 

7.6	 If the iodine color disappears, edd more I>odine until the color remains. Record the 
total number of milliliters of etandard iodIne used steps 7.2 and 7.5. 

7.6	 Titrate with the reducing solution CO.1 I'll sodium thiosulfate! to a pale> strsw color. 
Add the starch Indicator and titrate until the blue color disappears. RecOrd the 
volume used. 

8.0 CALCULATIONS 

8.1	 Sulfide as "',5, mgll fA - BI ,,17 01 X lOOO 
sample aliquot. ml x K 

Where: A -	 Volume of rodine, ml • Normality of Iodine 

B	 VolufTle of Thiosulfate. ml • Normality of Thiosulfate 

K	 rot of samp'. - oo' of preservative 
ml of sample 

This is II correction tor tha preservative volume. The volume of sample is 
the total volume in the sample contai"er Including the preservative. The 
volume of preservative is the volume added to the container before the 
sample was obtained. 

9.0 REFERENCES 

9.1	 Standard Methods for the Examination of Water and Wastewater. 19'" Edition. p 4­
127, Method 4500-5, F, (1995) 

EPA Method 376.1 
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PRECISION AND ACCURACY METHOD FOR THE SOUR
 

WATER STRJPPER FLOW METER
 

1.0 SCOPE AND APPLICATION 

This method is applicable to any typical orifice type flow meter that is installed consistent with ASME code procedures found 
under ASME MFC-3M-1989 (Measurement of Fluid Flow in Pipes Using Orifice, Nozzle, and Venturi). Such a designed and 
installed flow meter will, if maintained consistent with these procedures, have an accuracy of 2 percent of the upper range. 

2.0 SUMMARY OF METHOD 

The calibration is to ensure installation parameters are maintained and the flow measurement components maintain their integrity 
during the period of operation so that the output can be relied upon as representative of a 2 percent accurate flow. 

3.0 PROCEDURE FOR ANNUAL CALIBRATION 

3.1 Meter Information 

Obtain the sour water feed meter installation information for the meter to the Sour Water Stripper. This information should be 
verified as consistent with the designed system and as installed in the field. -

3.2 Field Verification 

Verify the field orifice meter actually instaJled is that which was installed originally by checking the orifice plate tab at the meter 
between the orifice flanges. Verify the transminer differential pressure range is the same as required in the design and originally 
set. 

3.3 Transminer Span Check and Zero Check 

3.3.1 Span Check 

Block transminer at the three valve manifold. As a precaution during this procedure, the technicians should position themselves 
upwind due to the potential of elevated H1S concentrations in this stream. Connect the multimeter to the transminer and observe 
and note the transminer output. Unblock the high pressure side manifold valve, vent the low pressure side of the transminer 
making sure the vent is pointing away from the technician. The transminer output should go up scale to 20 + milliamps direct 
current (made). 

3.3.2 TapILead Line Plugging Check 

Close low pressure vent. Open low pressure manifold valve and block in high pressure manifold valve making sure the vent is 
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pointed away from the technician. The transmitter output should go down scale to less than 4.0 madc. Open equalizer valves on 
manifold. This will allow blowing of the low side lead line to check for any plugging or plugged tap. If it blows satisfactorily, 
close the low pressure side transmitter vent and manifold equalizing valve. Ne"t open the transmitter high pressure side vent and 
then the high pressure manifold valve to allow blowing the high pressure lead line to check for any plugging or plugged tap. 

3.3.3 Zero Check 

Close transmitter high pressure side vent, leave high pressure manifold valve open and open manifold equalizer valve. The 
transmitter output should go to zero. If no adjustment is required, proceed to place the instrument back into service. If outside a 
2% accuracy, follow the steps in Section 4.0 of these procedures for additional accuracy checks. 

4.0 FORTY-EIGHT MONTH ACCURACY CHECK 

4.1 Scope and Application 

This part of the procedure will be conducted at least three months prior to a FCC/CO Boiler turnaround but not more than a 48 
months interval, to ensure the accuracy of this meter prior to a known period when the sour water stripper overheads will be 
incinerated in the main crude heater for an extended period of up to 40 days. 

4.2 Meter Infonnation and Field Verification 

Follow steps 3.1 and 3.2 to ensure the meter installation has the designed components in place. 

4.3 Transmitter Zero and Span Check 

Block the transmitter at the root valves and at the three valve manifold. As a precaution during this procedure, the technicians 
should position themselves upwind due to the potential of elevated H2S concentrations in this stream. Bleed pressure with the 
bleeder pointed away from the technician. Remove wiring and tubing, inspect fle" and tubing and replace as needed. Remove 
mounting and equalizer bolts and remove transmitter. Take transmitter to the refinery instrument shop for Bench Check 
calibration. 

Remove body flanges and clean all parts and check for corrosion and other problems that could affect transmitter perfonnance. 
Repair or replace as needed to ensure an accurate flow measurement. Apply proper pressure to define and calibrate at zero and 
full scale for the span. Adjust as necessary and check repeatability. 

4.4 Field Inspection of Meter Installation 

After the meter transmitter is removed, remove the orifice plate and measure its diameter to confinn no change has occurred. 
Establish if a new plate is required due to corrosion or erosion and obtain for installation. In either case, a new meter factor must 
be developed consistent with ASME MFC-3M·1989 or equivalent. 
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Once the orifice plate is removed, visually inspect the process piping. Clean as needed and measure the inside pipe diameter of 
the up stream and downstream piping to confirm no deterioration has occurred. If more than a 2% increase in orifice or pipe 
diameter has occurred, a new meter factor must be developed consistent with ASME MFC-3M·1989 or equivalent. 

4.5 Field Zero and Span Check to Confirm Proper Installation 

Reinstall all parts using new bolts and gaskets. Open root valves, bypass on the equalizer and the low side tap of the equalizer. 
Close the bleeder. This will give a zero reading. Verify zero reading on the transmitter. When zero checking is complete, check 
the range utilizing a handheld digital pneumatic meter by pumping up pressure to match the design and installed maximum 
pressure reading. Verify the maximum span on the transmitter. If there is more than a 2% difference, make necessary 
adjustments. If within the 2% accuracy, proceed to put the instrument back in service. If transmitter will not operate properly 
while conducting the zero and span checks, remove from service and take to the refinery instrument shop to conduct another full 
Bench Check on the transmitter. Ifunable to achieve a 2% accuracy, repair or replace and follow the above steps on the repaired 
or replaced instrument until a 2% accuracy is obtained on the field installed instrument. Procecd to recommission as appropriate 
and in a timely manner check to be sure operations is satisfactory. 

5.0 TRACK CHANGES 

If any changes to the original equipment, i.e. orifice plate, piping changes, differential pressure or meter factor, place new data 
into the refinery meter tracking information system and use for future meter calibrations and accuracy checks. 

Replace Pages: 

Page: 50 of 50 

Page 56.9.4.1 (50) -



Volume IV 
Chapter 56 

STATE OF MONTANA Subject: Yellowstone County 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Pollution 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN Control Program 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of the Application of. ) 
the Department of Environmental ) 
Quality for Revision of the Montana ) 
State Air Quality Control Implementation ) 
Plan relating to Control ofSulftlr Dioxide ) STIPULAnON OF 
Emissions in the BillingsILaurel Area, ) DEPARTMENT 
Affecting the FoUowing Industries:· ) ANDCENEX 
Cenex, Inc. (Laurel); Conoeo, [nc.; Exxon ) HARVEST STATES 
Company, USA; Montana PowerCompany ) COOPERATIVES 
(J.E Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana ) 
Sulphur & Chemical Company; and ) 
Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership. ) 

------------------) 

The Department of Environmental Quality ("Department"), and Cenex Harvest 

States Cooperatives ("Cenex"), fonnedy Cenex, Jnc., hereby stipulate to the following 

paragraphs 1 through 12, including the attachment, in regard to the above-captioned 

matter and present the same for consideration and adoption by the Board of 

Environmental Review ("Board"). 

1. On June 9, 1998, the Department and Cenex.executed a document entitled 

"Stipulation of Departrnent and Cenex Harvest States Cooperatives," which included an 

Exhibit A and Attachments 1 and 2 (collectively" I 998 Cenex Stipulation"). The 1998 

Cenex Stipulation contained the sulfur dioxide control plan for Cenex, as part of the 

state's efforls to revise the State Implementation Plan for the control ofsulfur dioxide 

(S02) emissions in the BilJingslLaurel area ("BilIingslLaurel SIP"). 

2. On March 4, 1993, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

(EPA) notified the Govemor of Montana that it had detennined that the existing 

implementation plan for the control OfS02 emissionsin the BillingsILaurel area was 

substantially inadequate to attain and maintain the S02 National Ambient Air Quality 

Standards ('"NAAQS''). The letter further called for a revision to the implementation plan 

for the Billings/Laurel aren. to assure attainment and maimenanc~ of the S02 NAAQS. 

3. The express purpose orthe 1998 Cenex StipUlation was to "establish an 

emission control strat~gy for Cencx which. tog~thcr with simi\~r control stratCl;i~s for the 

tStipulaliun or Drpartmenl and Ccn~'() 

I 
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other Billingslt.aure1 industries. will assure attainment and maintenance of the primary 

and secondary SO~ NAAQS.'· (1998 Cenex Stipulation. para. 7). As part of the 1998 

Cenex Stipulation. Exhibit A contained emission limitations and other conditions, 

including but not limited to: methods for determining eomplianee with emission 

limitations, requirements by which such emission limitations Me made quantifiable and 

enforceable by the Department. and facility modification requirements. Attachment I 

addressed performance specifications for stack: flow rate monitors. fuel oil flow meters, 

and fuel oil sulfur analysis, and Attaclunent 2 addressed analytical methods for analyzing 

sour water stripper overheads for hydrogen sulfide, and precision and accuracy methods 

for the sour water stripper flow meter. The 1998 Cenex Stipulation was approved and 

made enforceable by Board Order, dated June 12, 1998. On July 29,1998, the 1998 

Cenex Stipulation was submitted to EPA as a revision to the existing BillingslLaurel SIP, 

in response to the March 1993 SIP Call. 

4. In a letter to the Department dated January 15, 1999, EPA identified a 

concern with the 1998 Cenex. Stipulation. (Letter from Richard Long, to Mark Simonich. 

dated 1/15/99). Specifically, EPA noted that there were several questions regarding the -methodology proposed in Attachment 2, relating to analytical methods for analyzing sour 

water stripper overheads for hydrogen sulfide. In a leiter dated March 24, 1999, 

Governor Marc Racicot commitl~d the Department to revise the BillingslLaurel SIP" to 

address this concern. 

5. The purpose of this Stipulation is to revise Attachment 2 of the 1998 

Cenex Stipulation. as necessary to fulfill the Department's commitment to EPA lo 

addrcss the issue described above in paragraph 4, Unless "xpressly stated otherwise, this 

document does not in any way supercede or alter the provisions of the 1998 Cenex 

Stipulation. and except as expressly revised by this document. lhe 1998 Cenex 

Stipulation. including Exhibit A and Attachments I and 2. remain in full force and effect, 

as part of the Department's control plan for S02 emissions in the BillingslLaurel area. 

6. The parties a~ree that Method #6A of Atta'chment 2 to the 1998 Cenex 

Stipulation. entitled "Analytknl Method for Annlyzing the Sour Water Stripper 

Overheads (SWSOH) for Hydrogen Sulfide (H,S)." is su~rceded in its entirety, and is 

replaced by the llpdated M.:thod #6A-1 . entitled" Analytical Method lor An:llyzing the 

(Sflpularlon or Orpu.rtm~l1t ;.Inl.l Celie,), 
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Sour Water Stripper Feed for Hydrogen Sulfide (H2S) (October 1999)." The updated 

Method #6A-I is attached to this Stipulation. 

7. This Stipulation, including the attaclunent ("Stipulation'), shall become 

effective immediately upon the issuance ofan order by the Board in this proceeding. 

8. It is the intent of the parties that this Stipulation, after adoption and 

incorporation by Board Order. shaH be submitted to the EPA for review and approval as 

revisions to the Cenex control strategy for the attainment and maintenance of the primary 

and secondary 502 NAAQS in the BilIingslLaurel area, as pan of the State 

Implementation Plan. The revised requirements in this Stipulation lIhaIJ supersede any 

Ie"" lItringent corresponding conditionspertaining to S02 sources, in any existing pennit 

currently issued to Cenex. 

9. The 1998 Cenex Stipulation, M revised by this Stipulation, is intended to 

assure attainment and maintenance of the primary and secondary NAAQ~ for 502. but is 

not intended to address attainment or maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality 

Standards. 

10. This StipUlation may be subject to modification 3$ provided in paragraphs 

16 and 17 of the 1998 Ceoex Stipulation. 

11. Ceoex does not waive and expressly reserves illl right to contest any Board 

order or federal action which, without the written consent of Cenex. modifies this 

Stipulation. 

12. Accordingly, the parties agree that the Board shall issue an order adopting 

the termll of this Stipulation. Upon adoption in a Board Order, this Stipulation shall be 

enforceable by'the Department. 

, Cenex Harvest States Cooperatives	 Montana Department of
 
Environmental Quality
 

BY~L:"""'<=,.L~.c...,;.;,..<:~==-='.......
 
('§ark Simonich 

Director 

D:ltC__---'--I...,~I--/=:..).;;;.~f-f..L.1-'-1---- Dat"__----::;-Z"'1/CL-'0.../,....o"'OL..- _ 

(Stipulalion ofOcp.-rfmenl I,nt! Cene",) 
J 

_-,R,.....,....ep_l-,a,-c_e_p_a-,,-g-,,-e-,,-s:-,----	 L D_at_e_d_:----------- ­

March 17,2000 
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Approved as to form:	 Approved as to form: 

By vOa..4 /I d2/l ~ By,_{rJ.:..IV'~.~~~jL==-;'~~~---:>:::>.--
. Attorney	 Attorney 

. Date'_,L./+/--=b'-7/~B-dVd=,,------_ bate:_-4.¥l-LI'+.it~/trtJ~ _ 

-

(Stlpulatlon of Dcp.rtmenl lind Cencll).. 
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METHOD (/6A-l
 

ANALYTICAL METHOD FOR ANALYZING THE SOUR WATER STRIPPER FEED FOR
 
HYDROGEN SULFIDE (H,51
 

(October 19991
 

1.0 SCOPE AND APPUCATION 

This method is epplicable to the measurement of total and dissolved sulfides in sour water 
produced by the refinery. Acid Insoluble sulfides are not measured by the use of this test. 
(Copper sulfide is the on'Vcommon sulfide In this class\. 

2.0 SUMMARY OF METHOD 

Excess iodine is added to a sample' Which has been treated with zinc acetate to produce 
zinc SUlfIde. The Iodine oxidizes the sulfjde to sulfur under acidic conditions, The excess 
IodIne is bBck tit'rated with sodium thiosulfate~ 

3.0 COMMENTS 

Reduced sulfur compounds, such as SUlfite, thiosulfate and hydrosuifite. which decompose 
in acid may yield erratic results. Also. volatile iodine-consuming substances such as 
mercaptans wil~ give" high results. 

The sample source is hot and under pressure~ 

The volumes of preservetive and the normality of the reagents have been mOdified from 
the r ..t ..ranced m ..~hods. The modifications are to malle the method approprIate for th.. 
expected high concentrations of sulfide In the samples. The method calculations are also 
modified 'to correct for ths sample dilution fro01 the preservative~ 

4.0 APPARATUS 

4.1 Ordinary laboratory glassware. 

4.2 130 ml HOPE bottles. These bottles are pre-charged with preservative. For the sour 
water stripper feed inlet the bottle contains 5 mJ of zinc acetate and 10 ml of 
sodium hydroxide. 

Page' of 3 
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~ 

5.0 REAGENTS 

5.1 Hydrochloric acid, HCI, 6 N 

5.2' Standard iodine solution, 0.1000 N: Dissolved 20 to 25 g KI in a little water in a 
liter volumetric and add 12.8 9 Iodine. Allow to dissolve. Dj'Jute to 1 liter and 
standardize against 0.1000 N sodium thiosul1ate using a starch indicator. 

6.3 Sodium thiosulfate 0.1 OOON: Dissolve 24.82 g NazSzOa-SH.O in water. Add 1 ml 
of chloroform and dilute to 1000 mi. 

6,4 Starch indicator: Dissolved 10 9 soluble starch and 10 mg Hgzi in hot water end 
dilute to 4 liters.' ' 

5.5 Standardize the sodium thiosulfate against KIO._ Adjust the concentration to 
0.1000 N. Use this sodium thiosulfa,te to standardize the iodine solution. 

5.6 Zinc acetete SOlution. 2N: Dissolve 220 9 Zn(C.HaO.h-2H.O in water end dilute to 
one liter. 

6.7 Sodium hydroxide, 6N: Dissolve 240 grams of sodium hydroxide in BOO ml of 
water. Dilute to one liter. Caution: much heat will be liberated. 

-6.0 SAMPLING 

6.1 The sample bottles (4.21 are pre·charged with :ti ....c ac.etate and sodium hydroxide 
preservative and labeled. The semple bottle sample contains 5 ml of preservative 
and 10 of sodium hydroxide. 

6.2 The sample is obtaIned 'by'carefully filling the appropriate bottle. Fill th'e b;)ttle 
slowly to prevent the sample from splashing the preservative out or overflowing the 
bottle. The bottle should be co'mpletely fill,ed with no headspace air. If necessary. 
th~ sides of toe bottle can be squeezed while screwing on the lid lO exclude the 
remaining air. ' 

6.3 Experience shows that the pH of these samples, taken and preserved as described, 
are above 9. No further pH adjustment is required. 

Page 2 0' :) 
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7.0 PROCEDURE 

7.1	 Shake the container to suspend all solids and remove the sample. Measure the 
volume of sampl.... This is used to correct the results for the dilution due to the 
preservative. Check the pH of th.. sample using pH test paper to confirm that it is 9 
~~~	 . 

7.2	 Place 20 ml of standard lodilie solution 15.2) into a 500 ml iodine titration flask. 

7.3	 Add 15 ml of 6N HCr 15.1). 

7.4	 Thoroughly mix the sample and Quickly take a 25 ml aliquot and place it in the
 
flask.
 

7.5	 If the Iodine color disapp""rs. add more rodine until the cQlor remains. Record the
 
total number 0' milliliters of etandard iodine used steps 7.2 end 7_5.
 

7.6	 Titrate with the reducing solution 10.1 N sodium thiosulfatel to a pale straw color.
 
Add the starch Indicator and titrste until the blue color disappears. Record the
 
volume used.
 

8.0 CALCULATIONS 

S.l	 Sulfide as H'2S, mgtl IA - 61 x 17 01 X 1000
 
sample aliquot, ml x I<
 

Where: A - Volume of Iodine. mJ • Normality of Iodine 

B	 Volume of Thiosulfate. ml • Normality of Thiosulfete 

K	 m! of sample ml of Dr8S8rv!ltl~ 
ml of sample 

This Is a correction for the preservative volume. The volulTle of sample Is 
the total volume in the sample container Including the preservative. The 
volulTle of preservative is the volume addod to the container before the 
sample was obtained. 

9.0 REfERENCES 

9.1	 Standard Mettlods for th" Examination of Water and Waste\Nltter, 19'" Edition. p 4­
127. Method 4500-52 F. (19951
 

EPA Method 376.1
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Maller of the Application of ) 
the Department of Environmental ) 
Quality for Revision of the Montana ) 
State Air Quality Control Implementation ) 
Plan relating to Control ofSulfur Dioxide ) FINDINGS OF FACT, 
Emissions in the BiliingslLaurel Area, ) CONCLUSIONS OF 
Affecting the Following Industries: ) LAW. AND ORDER 
Cenex. Inc. (Laurel); Conoco, Inc.; Exxon ) ADOPTING STIPULATION 
Company, USA; Montana power Company ) OF DEPARTMENT AND 
(J.E Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana ) CENEX HARVEST STATES 
Sulphur & Chemical Company; and ) COOPERATIVES 
Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership. ) 

--------- ­ ---------) 

The Department of Environmental Quality ("Department') has requested an Order 

from the Board of Environmental Review ("Board") adopting revisions to the sulfur dioxide 

control plan for Cenex Harvest States Cooperntives ("Cenex''), formerly Cenex, Inc. As 

amended by the revisions contained herein, the control plan, together with the control plans 

for the other above-captioned induS'lries, is intended to attain and maintain the sulfur dioxide 

National Ambient Air Quality Standards ("NAAQS') in the Billing&!Laurel area. 

Pursuant to public notice, on March 17,2000, the Board conducted a hearing in 

Helena. Montana, on the proposed revisions to the conttol plan. At the hearing an 

opportunity for conunent was provided to the Department, Cenex, and interested members of 

the public. Based on the record in this proceeding, the Board enters the following Findings 

of Fact, Conclusions of Law and Order in regard to this matter: 

fINDINGS OF FACT 

I. On June 9, 1998, the Department and Cenex executed a document entitled 

"Stipulation of Department nnd Cenex Harvest Stales Cooperatives:' which included an 

Exhibit A and AltaclullenrS 1 and 2 (collectively "1998 Cenex Stipulation'). The 1998 

Cenex Stipulation contained the sulfur dioxide (So,) control plan for Cenex, as part of the 

state's efforts to revise the Stale Implementation Plan for the control of sulfur dio){ide 

(Findings or Fact. Con~huions o( Law anlJ OrcJer) 
I 
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emissions in the BillingsILaurel area (~BillingsfLauTelSIP"). On June 12. 1998, the Boaed 

issued its Findings of fact, Conclusions of Law and· Order (" 1998 Cenell Order'') which 

expressiy adopted and incorporated the 1998 Cenel< Stipulaiion as an enforceable Order of 

the Board. 

2; On March 4, 1993, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

("EPA") notified the Governor of Montana that it had deterntined that the existing 

implementation plan for the control ofSo, emissions in the Billings/Laurel acea was 

substantially inadequate to attain and maintain the S02 NAAQS. The letter further caned for 

a revision to the implementation plan for the Billings/Laurel area, to assure attainment and 

maintenance of the So, NAAQS. 

3. The express purpose of the 1998 Cenex Stipulation was to "establish an 

emission control strategy for Cene" which, together with similar control strategies for the 

other Billings/Laurel industries, will assure attainment and maintenance of the primary and 

secondary SO, NAAQS." (1998 Cenex Stipulation. para. 7). On July 29, 1998, the 1998 

Cenex Stipulation was submitted to EPA as a revision to the existing Billings/Laurel SIP, in 

response to the March 1993 SIP Call. 

4. In a letter to the Depanment dated January 15, 1999, EPA identified a concern 

with the 1998 Cenex Stipulation. (Letter from Richard Long, to Mark Simonich, dated 

1/15199). Specifically, EPA noted that there were several questions regarding the proposed 

methodology for analyzing sour water for hydrogen sulfide. In a letter dated ·March 24, 

1999, Governor Marc Racicot committed that the Department would revise the 

BillingslLaurel SIP to address this concern. 

S. As part of the current proceeding, the Department and Cenex have submitted 

to the Board a "Stipulation of Department and Cenex Harvest States Cooperatives," dated 

February 14,2000 ("2000 Cenex Stipulation"), that contains the revisions to the 1998 Cenel< 

StipUlation that are necessary to fulfill the Department's commitment to EPA to address the 

issues described above in paragraph 4. The 2000 Cenex Stipulation will be effective 

immediately upon the issuance of an Order by the Board in this proceeding. 

6. The Board adopts the 2000 Cenex Stipulation. and incorporates that document 

in its entirety as a part of this Order. Unless expressly slated otherwise in the 2000 Cenex 

Stipulation. this Order does not in any way supercede or alter the provisions of lhe 1998 

(Finding, or Fact. Conc:lusioll3l of La"" and Order) 
.2 
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CeneX Order (and the 1998 Cenex Stipulation and exhibit and attachments adopted therein), 

and the 1998 Cenex Order remains in full force and effecL. as part of the Department's 

control plan for SO, emissions in the Billings/Laurel area. 

7. It is the intent of the Department and Cene" that both the 2000 Cenel< Stip­

ulation (after adoption and incorporation by the Board), and this Order, shall be submitted to 

EPA for review and approval as revisions to the Cenex control strategy for the attainment 

and maintenance of the primary and secondary So, NAAQS in the BillingslLaure1 area, as 

part of the State Implementation Plan. The: revised requirements in this Order and the: 2000 

Cenex Stipulation shall supersede any less stringent corresponding conditions pertaining to 

So, sources in any existing permit currently issued to Cenex. 

8. The Department has issued public notice of the proposed revisions to the 

sulfl.u- dioxide control plans. Notice was published, at least 30 days prior to the date of the 

hearing in this maner. by prominent advertising in the affected area. A copy ofthe proposed 

revisions was made available for public inspection. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW -
Based on the foregoing Findings ofFact, the Board hereby enters the following 

.Conclus~onsofLaw: f 
I. The publk has been provided with appropriate ,,;otice and an opportunity to. I 

participate in this matter. Title 2, Chapters 3 and 4, MCA. The federal requirements for 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal ofSIP revisions have been met. 40 CFR § 

51.102. 

2. The Department is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan for 

the prevention, abatement, and control of air pollution in this state. Section 75-2-II2(2)(c), 

MCA. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes of 

Title 75, Chapter 2. MCA. Section 75-2-111(3), MCA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the attached Stipulation of the Department and Cene", 

Harvest States Cooperatives, dated February 14,2000, is appropriate to comply with the 

(Findings or fo....ct. Conclusions or Law and Order) 
3 
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March4, 1993, EPA request to revise the BiltingsfLaurel SIP, and to address the concerns 

identified by EPA in its letter to the Department dated January 15,1999. 

5. All Findings ot"Fact are hereby incorporated in these Conclusions ot"Law. 

Based on the t"oregoing Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, IT IS HEREBY 

ORDERED THAT: 

1. The revisions to the sulfur diOlCide control plan for Cenex set forth in the 

attached Stipulation of the Department and Cenex Harvest States Cooperatives, dated 

Febn.>ary 14, 2000, is adopted by the Board and incorporated herein as part of this Order. 

2. This Order shall be enforceable by the Department. 

3. Unless expressly stated otherwise in the Stipulation of the Department and 

Cenex Harvest States Cooperatives, dated Februaiy 14, 2000, this Order does not in any way 

supercede or alter the provisions of the 1998 Ceoex Order (and the 1998 Cene" Stipulation 

and exhibit and attachments adopted therein), and the 1998 Cenex Order remains in full force 

and effect, as part ot"the Department's control plan lor SO:! emissions in the BillingslLaurel 

area. 

4. Modifications of this Order shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board and the issuance ofa subsequent order revising this Order. 

DATED this / /' 

~e-£~ 
Board ofEnvironmental Review 

(Find in"" or Fact. Conclutions of Law MOt! Onhr) 
4 

.7/.d!ay of March. 2000.. __--.... 

GERBASE 
Chair 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of the Appbcation }
 
oCthe Department ofHealth and )
 
Environmental Sciences for Revision »
 
of the Montana State Air Quality
 
Control Implementation Plan Relating )
 
\0 Control of SuU\u Dioxide EmissiolU ) STiPULAnON OF
 
in the BilJinplLaun:1 Area, Affectina ) DEPARTMENT AND
 
the Following IDdusaies: Cenex.lnc. ) CONOCO
 
(Laurel); Conoco, Inc.; Exxon Company, )
 
USA; Montana Power Company, (J.E. )
 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana )
 
Sulphur &; Chemical Company; The )
 
Western SUlJar Company; and Yellowstone)
 
Ene~y Limned Partnership. )
 

The Department of Environmental Quality ("Department"), and Conoeo, Inc. 

("Conoeo"), hereby stipulate \0 the following paragraphs 1-20. including Exhibit A and 

A~hment 1# I, in regard to the above-<:aptiooed maner and preliCDt the same for 

consideration and adoption by the BOard of Environmental Review ("Board"). 

This Stipulation nullifies and supersedes all Stipulations wlUch were executed by 

Conoce and the Department in response to the EPA SIP caIIlenerofMan:h 4,1993. 

J. On April ]0, 1971, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

("EPA") promulgated national ambient air quality standards ("NAAQS") for Sulfur Oxides 

(measured as sulfur dioxide "SO,"). The primary annual standard is SO micrograms per 

cubic meter (annual arithmetic mean) or 0.03 pans per million (PPM); the primary 24-bour 

standard is 365 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour maximum concentration) or 0.14 

pans per million (PPM), not to be exceeded more than once per year. A secondary 

standard for SO, was also promulgated by EPA. The secondary standard is 1300 

micrograms per cubic meter (maximum 3-hour concentration) or 0.5 PPM of SOl not to be 

exceeded more than once per year. These staPdards ~re promulgated by EPA pursuant to 

Section 109 or the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, as amended by the Clean Air 

Act Amendments of 1990 (" Act"). 
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2. Section J10 of the Act requires each scate to submit an implementation plan 

for the control of each air pollutant for which a national ambient air quality standard has 

been promulgated. Since a national standard has been promulgated for sulfur oxides, the 

State ofMontana is required to submit to EPA an implementation plan for SOJ' 

3. In April. 1979. the Department submitted an addendum to the Sla1e 

Implementation Plan for the BilIingslLaun:larca designed to achieve compliance with the 

NAAQS for SO, (hereafter -BillingslLaurel Plan-). EPA approved the BillingslLaurel 

Plan in September. 1979. 

4. In a March 4, 1993. lettcr to the Governor of Montana, EPA stated that it 

had determined the BillingsILaW'el Plan to be substantially inadequate to attain and 

maintain the SOl NAAQS and EPA stated that the Plan must be revised. The lener called 

for a SIP revision fOT the BillinssILaurel area to assure attairunent and maintenance of the 

SO, NAAQS. 

S. The EPA letter ofMarch 4. 1993. established September 4. 1994, as the 

deadline to submit to EPA a revised or new S~ plan for the BiUingsILaurel area. ­
6. Utilizing a dispersion modeling analysis, Conoco and the Deparunent have 

developed an emission control strategy that. together with similar control strategies for 

other BillingslLaurel industries. is intended to assure attainment and maintenance of the 

primary and secondary SO, NAAQS. Conoco's acceptance of this StipUlation and of the 

assumptions and results of the dispersion modeling analysis conducted in this case is for 

the sole and exclusive PW'pOsc ofimplementing theSO, emission control strategy 

contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Anaclunent # I. In the event of future 

revisions to the SO, emission control strategy contained in this Stipulation. Exhibit A, and 

Anachment #1, Connco docs not waive and shall not be precluded from raising any 

objections il may have including but not limited to those pertaining to the dispersion 

modeling analysis. 

7. The PW'pOsc oflhis Stipulation and Ihe emission limitations and other 

2
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limitations contained in Exhibit A and Attac:hment III is to C51ablish lID emission c:ontrol 

2 stratc:aY for Conoc:o which, tOleWr with similar c:ontrol strategies for the other 

3 Billings/Laurel industries, will assure attainmentllncl maiotenance of the primary and 

4 secondary SOz NAAQS. The Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Atlachment III do not address 

S attainment or maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS).. 

6 8. Exhibit A, which is attached to this Stipulation and incorporated herein by 

7 referenc:e, c:ontains emission limiaations and other. conditions, inc:luding but not limited to: 

8 methods for determining complianc:e with emission limitations, requirements by which 

9 such emission limitations are made quantifiable and enfon:eable by the Department, and 

10 facility modification requirements. Conoeo shllli comply with the teons of this StipulatioD, 

1 I the emission limitations and other conditions set forth in Exhibit A and Anachment"I. 

12 9. The following Attac:hment is anacbed to Exhibit A and Is incorporated 

I 3 therein and in this Stipulation by reference: 

14 AttKhment 1: Performanc:e Spec:ifications for Stack Flow Rate Monilors. 

IS 10. Upon written certification by \be Deparlrnent that Attachment Ii 1 has been 

16 revised in accordanc:e with the requirements ofExhibit A, the reviliion shall be deemed 

17 incorporated in Exhibit A and this Stipulation by referenc:e, and shall be enforceable from 

18 the date of the Depanment certification. 

19 11. Disputes between the parties, during the development ofa revised 

20 Attachment II I. as to whether a draft revision is in acc:ordance with the requirements of 

21 Exhibit A must be submitted to the Board prior to judicial review of the dispute. The 

22 Board will exercise reasonable diligenc:e in rendering a detennination on the disputed 

23 matter. This paragraph shall not be construed to preclude the Department from direc:tly 

24 seeking judicial enforcement of the final Anachment II I or of any other provision of this 

25 Stipulation or Exhibit A. 

26 12. For the exclusive purpose of implementing the sulfur dioxide emission 

27 control strategy contained in this Stipulation. Exhibit A. and AttKhmentli J. ARM 
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17.8.322 shall be intetpreted to mean that no penon shall burn solid, liquid, or gaseous 

2 fuels such that the aggregate sulfUr content of all fuels burned within a plant during any 

3 day exceeds one pound ofsulfur per million BTIJ fired. ihc rule shall be interpreted to 

4 allow fora daily deviation ofO.t pound of sulfur per million BTU fired. The rule shall be 

S interpreted to allow the bleDding ofall fuels burned in a plant during a given time period in 

6 determining the aggJegate sulfur content for purposes of the rule, and it shall not be 

7 construed to require blending oc physical mixing of fuels at any given furnace or heater 

8 withln the plant complex. 

9 13. The Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attat;hment # I shall become effective 

10 immediately upon the issuance of an order by the Board in this proceeding. except when: 

I 1 another effective date is specified in Exhibit A or Attachment #I 1. 

12 14. It is the intent oftne parties that this Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attachment 

13 # I, after adoption and incorporation by Board order. shall be submitted to the 

14 Environmental Protection Agency for review and approval as the Conoco control suategy -15 for the attainment and maintenance of the primary and secondary SO, NAAQS in 

16 Yellowstone County. as part of the State Implementation Plan. The Stipulation 

17 Requirements shall supersede any less stringent conesponding conditions pertaining to SO, 

18 sources in any existing permit currently issued to Conoeo. 

. 19 1S. The Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attachment #1 are intended to assure 

20 attainment and maintenance oftne primary and secondary NAAQS f~ SO" The 

21 Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachment # I are not intended to address attainment or 

22 maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

23 16. This Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment III may be subject to 

24 modification upon the occurrence of cenain modifYing conditions. Such modifYing 

25 conditions include, bue are not limited to, the following: 

26 (a) an EPA determination that tne submitted plan is incomplete; 

27 (b) an EPA disapproval. either partial or complete. of the submitted plan; 

4 
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(c) an EPA conditional approval oflhe submitted plan; 

2 (d) a determination by EPA that this plan has failed to achieve or maintain the 

J NAAQS;or 

4 (e) a demonstration by Conoeo. utilizing Depanment and EPA approved dispersion 

S modeling tee:bniques (prov~cd for in Appendix W of40 CFR Pan 5 I. These approved 

6 dispersion modeling techniques include, but arc not limited to CTDMplus and JSC.), that 

7 the NAAQS can be achieved and maintained by implementing an alternative control plan. 

S Such alternative control plans, include but arc IIOl limited to: 

9 (i) plans based upon a single emission limitation for levetal sources or ~ks 

10 (emission bubbling or trading); 

I I (ii) a staek heiaht of6S me:tcrs; or a 1AI1c:r stack height that Conoco demonstrates, 

12 through a fluid model or field study approved by the Depanmcnt and EPA. is Good 

13 Engineering Practice; 

14 (iii) an emis:lion limitation that varies in accordance with the buoyancy flux of the 

IS plume; or 

16 (iv) the realignment ofemission limitations IUIlOng the emission points within a 

17 facility 

18 17. Procedures for modification oflhis Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attaclunent 

19 NI shall be as follows: 

20 Board Approyal 

21 a. Stipulation Dnd Exhibit. All modifications of the text oflhis Stipulation and 

22 Exhibit A shall require issuance ofa revised Board order. Minor and clerical corrections 

23 may be made to this Stipulation and Exhibit A by mutual agreement of the parties, without 

24 the necesSity for a revised Board order. 

25 b. Attachment #1. As provided in Paragraph J O. upon written 

26 certification by the Department that Attachment #1 has been revised in accordance with the 

27 requirements of Exhibit A, the revision shall be deemed incorporated in Exhibit A and this 
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Stipulation by reference, without the n=cssity for a revised Board order. 

2 c. Implementation Approvals. Where Exhibit A or Attachment # I authorizes 

3 the Department and EPA to approve an altcmativc requirement or methodology, the 

4 impletnentation ofsuch approval shall not require issuance ofa revised Boa.rd order. 

S EPA Approval for SIP Clumgn 

6 d. Stipulation Exhibit and Attachment in. Following EPA approval pW'Suant 

7 to pantgr&ph 14, all modifications of the text of this Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachment 

8 # 1 shall require the approval ofEPA UDder either SUbparagraph 17(f) or (g). To the extent 

9 allowed undl!1' federal requirements, minor and cleri~ com:ctiolLS may be made by mutual 

10 agreement of the parties, without the necessity for fonnal approval by EPA. 

lie. Implementation Approvals. Where Exhibit A or Attachment # I authorizes 

12 the Department and EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methodology, sucb EPA 

13 approval shall be obtained under either subpar&gnlph 17(f) or (g). 

14 f. Title I Procedures Until the issuance ofa Title V operating permit for 

15 Conoco and the adoption of the enabling stale administrative rule described in paragraph ­
16 17(g), all nonclerical modifICations to the text of this Stipulation. Exhibit A.. or Attachment 

17 # 1 described in paragraph 17(d). and all implementation approvals described in 

18 subparagraph 17(e). shall be submitted to EPA under Title J of the federal Clean Air Act. 

19 The SiP revision procedures contained in 40 CFR Part S 1 Subpart F shall not apply to 

20 modifications and approvals under subparagraphs 17(d) and (e) that constitute "minor 

21 modifications" as determined pursuant to subparagraph 17(h). 

22 g. Title V Procedures Titre V operating permit revision procedures may be 

23 used to modify the SIP to include textual modifications under subparagraph 17(d) and 

24 implementation approvals under subparagraph 17(e), provided that tbe following two 

25 conditions are met: 

26 (i) Conoeo has been issued a Title V operating permit and the State bas 

27 adopted an enabling administrative rule Ihat complies with the federal requirements for 
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modifica1ion of SIP requirements through the Tille V pnx:ess; and 

(ii) the particular modification of the plan or implementation approval pertains . 

to tcstins. monitoring. recordkeeping. calculation. reponiDs. or operating requirements or 

methodologies. 

b. Minor Modjficationl!. When a modification or approval under subparagraph 

17(d) or (e) is proposed the Ocpanment shall consult with EPA to determine whcthcrthc 

modification or approval is a "major" or ·'minor" modification. Such delCrmination shall 

be made within 45 days from Ihc submittal of the proposed modification or approval to 

EPA. 

18. Conoc:o docs not waive aDd expressly reserves its right to contest any Board 

order or Department or federal aC1ion which. without the written consent of Conoco. 

modifies this stipulation. Exhibit A. or Attachment # I. 

19. Accordingly. the parties agree that the Board shall issue an order adopting 

the terms oftrus Stipulation. including the emission limitations and other conditions 

COntained in Exhibit A and Attachment # I. Except where another effective date is 

provided in Exhibit A or Attachment 1#1. upon adoption in a Board Order. the Stipulation. 

Exhibit A. and Attaelunent #I 1 shall be enforceable by the DepaJ1ment. 

)IQ$I'Qth:&taadiA8 .,. 8th., pPa'CiEiQA ..flAie iti,...IMilillft; b8ne••'s.1I the 

'"hhieh 8N in the'. eeftbfteft terms 3'1",...••811) simit.. be aBe Maehel. This eonclitioh of 

.,belIA" •• aimllaRly e"'ea'liE oaly 18 tile iAitial GQA&l:Ql M.....i., 8SQP'8&1 iii, Hie Rgard or 

II) the U.S. EP,.. II!!I a FeliaPalIIllJlle.aR18lieR PIM, Md' tltah ara adellied iR "!lpeR!!e ts 

oiAe .po I_Ie, .fUa..h 4,199••aU"'8 feua'll.ieR efl". 8i11i"cslbe_el SO} SIP. Thts 

conditio•• cfsaCsl8J.tialsiJ"ill1l'il) clues ftct esetenalO 5lSfI:teqdUlt rc.isiolis of sud. initial 

eIRissi8M 8QAtF8J 5CRItesiec. aut siQK ext-nd to and iac''1d. any p'''i£ions of filCh emission 

eSRkelswteiie. F8&whiA8 fJ:G1R ally challenge 0· appeal oflbc in;tia' pdopled emissions 
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CODOCO, Inc:. 

B~&+> 

Dat.. b-g - '6 

Approved as to fonn: 

By .k.~..f" JYl!#.. 
Attomey 

Date S/:J'j I "J 'ir 
I 

-


Montana Department of 

Environmental Quality 

By~~L 
MlII'k SimOnich 

Di~ctor 

Approved as \0 form: ­

Oat.. loA /~Cb , I 
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In the Matter of lhe Application ) 
of the Department of Health and ) 
Environmental Sciences for Revision ) 
of the Montana State Air Quality ) 
Control Implementation Plan Relating ) 
to Control ofSuJfiJr Dioxide Emissions ) 
in the BilJingsIL8UJel Area. Affecting ) 
the FoUowing Industries: Cenex. Inc. ) 
(Laurel); Conoeo.lnc.; Exxon Company. ) 
USA; Montana Power Company. (J.E. ) 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Monlana ) 
Sulphur and Chemical Cqmpany; The } 
Westem Sugar Company; and Yellowstone } 
Energy Limited Partnership. ) 

) 

FlNDINGS OF FACT 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
AND ORDER ADOITTING 

STIPULATION OF 
DEPARTMENT AND 

CONOeO 

The Department of Environmental QuaJily (Department) has requested an Order 

from the Board of Environmental Review (Board) adopting a sulfur dio"ide conuol plan 

for Conoeo. Inc. (Conoco). The conlrol plan. together with the conUol plans for the other 

above-captioned industries. is intended to attain and maintain the SO, National Ambient 

Air Qualily Standards (UNAAQS") in the BiliingslLaurel Area. ­
Pursuant 10 public notice. and on June 12. 1998, the Board conducted a hearing in 

Helena. Montana on the proposed revisions to Ihe control plans. At the bearing an 

opportunity for comment was provided to the Department. the affected industries. and 

inlerested members of the public. Based on the record in this proceeding. the Board enters 

the following Findings of Fact. Conclusions of Law and Order in regard to this matter: 

FINDINGS Of FAcr 

I. The above-captioned matter was iniliated in 1994 by a petition of the 

Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. The petition requested an Order from 

the Board ofHealth and Environmental Sciences adopting sulfur dioxide comrol plans for 

the seven named BillingsILaurel industries. The suJfur dioxide control plans were 

developed in response to a March 4, 1993. letter from the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency (EPA) calling for revisions to Montana's sulfur dioxide State Implementation Plan 

(SIP). The Board of Health and Environmental Sciences approved six of the control plans 
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in MlIY of 1995. 'This Board approved the seventh plan (with corresponding revisions to 

2 the other plans) in August of 1996. On August 27, 1996, Montana submitted the pllU1S to 

3 EPA as a SIP revision. Prior to EPA action on the plans, minor adjustments to the Exxon 

4 plan were approv~ by this Board in February of 1997. 

5 2. In February and June of 1997, without issuing a formal approval or 

6 disapproval ofthe initial control plans, EPA notified the Depanment oCseveral areas in 

7 which EPA had questions about the approvability of the SIP. After discwsions with EPA 

8 and the affected industries, the Department, in January of 1998, committed to make 

9 revisions to the plans to address most of EPA's concerns. Negotiations between the 

10 Department and the affc:cted BillingslLaurel industries have resulted in the set of revised 

II control plans CWTCI1tly before this Board. 

12 3. The sulfur dioxide control plan for Conoco is contained in the Stipulation, 

13 ExhIbit A, and Anachment(s) that are attached to this Order and are incorporated herein by 

14 reference. The Board has examined the Findings of the Stipulation and hereby ratifies and 

15 adoplS them as the Board's Findings. 

16 4. It is the intent oCthe parties that the attached emission control plan for 

17 Canoeo, after adoption and incorporation by Board Order. sball be submitted to the EPA 

18 for review and approvaillS part of the revised So, SIP for the BilIill8s1Laurcl area. 

19 5. The Department has issued public DOtice of the proposed revisions to the 

20 sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published, at least 30 days prior to the date of the 

21 hearing in this matter, by prominent advertisement in the affccted area. A copy of the 

22 proposed revisions was made available for public inspection. 

23 

24 CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

25 Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact. the Board hereby enters the following 

26 Conclusions of Law; 

27 1. The public has been provided with appropriate notice and an opportunity to 

2 
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participate in this matter. Title 2. chapteTS 3 and 4, MCA. The federal requirements for 

nolice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal of SIP revisions have been met. 40 CFR 

§Sl.I02. 

2. The Department is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan 

for the prevention. abatement, and control ofair pollution in this state. Section 75-2­

I 12(2)(c), MCA. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes 

of TitJe 7S. Chapter 2. MCA. Section 75-2-1 J 1(3), MCA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the attached Stipulation, EKhibit A. and 

Attachment(s) is necessary to comply with the March 4, J 993, EPA request that the 

BillingsILaUTeI SIP be revised. 

5. All Findines of Fact are hereby incorporated in these Conclusions of Law. 

Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, IT IS HEREB Y -
ORDERED THAT: 

I. lbe sulfur dioxide control plan for Conoeo set forth in the attached 

Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attacbment(s) is adopted by the Board and iru:orporated herein 

as pan of this Order. 

2. This Order shall be enforceable by the Department. 

3. Modifications of this OTdcr shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board and the issUllZl(;e ofa subSequent order revising this Order. 

DATED this 1e:f2~ day of June, 1998 

BY:~~ 
Chairperson 
Board of Environmental Review 
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AIR QUALITY CONTRO 

EXHIBIT A 

EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS 

Conoco Inc. 
Billings, Montana 

AFFECTED FACILITIES 

Plant Location: 

The Conoco Refinery is located on the east side of Billings adjacent to the Billings urban area. The Jupiter 
Sulfur Inc. sulfur recovery facility is located adjacent to the Conoco Refinery. The Conoco Refinery and 
Jupiter Sulfur are located in Yellowstone County, Township 1 South, Range 26 East, NW 1/4 Section 2. 

Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(1) Main boiler house 
( 2 )  Fluid catalytic cracking unit (FCC) 
(3) Processheaters(#l,#2,#4,#5,#lO,#ll, #12,#13, #14,#15,#16, #17,#18,#19,#20, #21, #22, 

#23, and #24) 
(4) Coker heater 
(5) Fractionator feed heater 
(6) Recycle hydrogen heater 
(7) Jupiter Sulfur SRU 

Nonaffected Equipment e d  Facilities: 

Any equipment or facilities which have no effect on the nature or quantity of emissions of sulfur-bearing 
gases including, but not limited to, combustion equipment which is fueled exclusively with natural gas or 
propane. 
DEFINITIONS 

The following definitions apply throughout this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(1) "Annual Emissions" means the amount of SO, emitted in a calendar year, expressed in pounds per 
year rounded to the nearest pound. 
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[Annual Emissions] = Z [Daily Emissions] 

(2) "Attachment # 1" means the "Performance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors," attached 
to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference. 

(3) "Calendar Day" means a 24-hour period starting at 12:OO midnight and ending at 12:OO midnight, 
24 hours later. 

(4) "Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) of a Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 
60-minute periods in a day which are generally identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

( 5 )  "Continuous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" means all equipment necessary to obtain an 
Hourly SO, Emission Rate, provided each SO, concentration, stack gas volumetric flow rate, and 
fuel gas flow rate monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at least one 
concentration or flow rate measurement per minute and each hydrogen sulfide concentration 
monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at least one concentration 
measurement per three minutes. Such equipment includes: 

(a) a continuous emission monitor (CEM) which determines sulfur dioxide concentration in 
a stack gas, a continuous stack gas volumetric flow rate monitor which determines stack 
gas flow rate, and associated data acquisition equipment; or 

a continuous fuel gas monitor which determines hydrogen sulfide (H,S) concentration in 
fuel gas, a fuel gas flow rate monitor that determines the combined fuel gas firing rate for 
all the fuel gas burning units listed in Section 1 (B) (3), (4), ( 5 ) ,  and (6), and associated 
data acquisition equipment. 

(b) 

(6) "Daily Emissions" means the amount of SO, emitted in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds per 
day rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Daily Emissions] = Z [Three Hour Emissions] 

Each Calendar Day is comprised of eight non-overlapping 3-hour periods. The Three Hour 
Emissions for all of the 3-hour periods in a Calendar Day shall be used to determine that day's 
emissions. 

(7) "Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all Valid and complete 1 5-minute data blocks in 
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a Clock Hour. Four (4) Valid and complete 15-minute data blocks are required to determine an 
Hourly Average for each monitor and source per Clock Hour. 

Exclusive of the above definition, an Hourly Average may be determined with two (2) Valid and 
complete 15-minute data blocks, for two of the 24 hours in any Calendar Day. 

A complete 15-minute data block for each sulfur dioxide continuous emission monitor, stack gas 
flow rate monitor, hydrogen sulfide concentration monitor, and fuel gas flow rate monitor, shall 
have a minimum of one ( I )  data point value; however, each monitor shall be operated such that all 
Valid data points acquired in any 15-minute block shall be used to determine that 15-minute 
block's reported concentration and flow rate. 

"Hourly SO, Emission Rate" means the pounds per Clock Hour of sulfur dioxide emissions from a 
source (stack or fuel gas system) determined using Hourly Averages and rounded to the nearest 
tenth of a pound. 

(a) For stack systems, SO, concentrations shall be measured in parts per million (PPM) on 
either a wet or dry basis. 

(1) If the SO, concentration is measured on a wet basis, Conoco shall calculate the 
Hourly SO, Emission Rate using the following equation: 

Where: 

E, = 

K = 

CH = 
QH = 

Hourly SO, Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the 
nearest tenth of a pound; 
1.663 X l o 7  in (pounds/SCF)/PPM; 
Hourly Average SO2 concentration in PPM; and 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an 
actual wet basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in 
standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH). 

(ii) Ifthe SO, concentration is measured on a dry basis, Conoco shall either install, 
operate, and maintain a continuous moisture monitor for measuring and 
recording the moisture content of the stack gases or determine the moisture 
content of the stack gases continuously (or on an hourly basis) and correct the 
measured hourly volumetric stack gas flow rates for moisture Conoco shall 
calculate the Hourly SO, Emission Rate using the following equation' 
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E,=K * Cu * 0" * (100 - %H,0) 
100 

Where: 

EH= 

K =  
C ,  = 
QH = 

Hourly SO, Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to 
the nearest tenth of a pound; 
1.663 X 10.' in (pounds/SCF)/PPM; 
Hourly Average SO, concentration in PPM (dry basis); 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an 
actual wet basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported 
in standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH); and 
Hourly Average stack gas moisture content, in percent by 
volume. 

%H,O = 

(b) For refinery fuel gas systems: 

(i) H,S concentrations are measured on an actual wet basis in PPM; 

(ii) the combustion unit fuel gas firing rates shall be measured on an actual wet 
basis in standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH); and 

(iii) the Hourly SO, Emission Rate shall be calculated using the following equation: 

Where: 

E, = 

K =  1.688 X in (pounds/SCF)/PPM; 
CH= 
Q H =  

Hourly SO, Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to 
the nearest tenth of a pound; 

Hourly Average fuel gas H,S concentration in PPM; and 
total actual fuel gas firing rate expressed in SCFH. 

(9) "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up, shutting down, using fuel, or 
processing materials and SO, emissions are expected from the source or stack, except that: 

(a) for the FCC stack, start-up and shutting down shall only include time periods when gas- 
oil feedstock is being delivered to the FCC; and 
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(b) for the Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack, start-up and shutting down shall only include time 
periods when sulfur-bearing gases are being delivered to the SRU. 

(10) "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate" means the percentage of hours in a calendar quarter when CEMS- 
derived Hourly SO, Emission Rate data are available for a source (stack or fuel gas system) in 
comparison to the number of corresponding Operating hours for that source. 

If Conoco demonstrates, through the CEMS manufacturer's specifications and stack measurements, 
that stack conditions during certain periods of startup or shutdown in the FCC stack are beyond the 
design capabilities of the CEMS, then such periods shall not be considered Operating hours for 
determination of the QDRR. 

The Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) for a source shall be calculated in accordance with the 
following equation: 

QDRR= X 100% 
OH 

Where: 

v H =  

OH = 
QDRR = Quarterly Data Recovery Rate. 

number of hours of Hourly SO, Emission Rate data that are also source 
Operating hours in a calendar quarter; 
total number of source Operating hours in a calendar quarter; and 

(1 1 )  "Standard Conditions": 

(a) means 20.0"C (293.2"K, 527.7"R, or 68.O"F) and 1 atmosphere pressure (29.92" Hg) 
for stack gas emission calculations using the equatiodmethod in Section 2 (A)(8)(a); and 

(b) means 15.6"C (288.7"K, 520.0°R, or 60.3"F) and 1 atmosphere pressure (29.92" Hg) 
for refinery fuel gas emission calculations using the equatiodmethod in Section 2 
(A)(8)@). 

(12) "Three Hour Emissions" means the amount of SO, emitted in each of the eight non-overlapping 
three hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds and rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 
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[Three Hour Emissions] = ;T, [Hourly SO, Emission Rates] 

Whenever Hourly SO, Emission Rates are unavailable and the facility is not Operating, zero 
pounds per hour shall be substituted for the missing Hourly SO, Emission Rates. 

"Valid" means data that is obtained from a monitor or meter serving as a component of a CEMS 
which meets the applicable specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and 
control requirements of Section 6. 

(13) 

SECTION 3 EMISSION LIMITATIONS 

Conoco may have (hourly, daily, and annual) SO, emission limits in their operating permit that are more restrictive 
than those presented here. In those instances where the permit emission limits are more stringent, Conoco shall 
conform to the permit limitations. 

(A) Affected Sources: 

(1 )  Main boiler house stack; 

(a) Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the main boiler house stack shall not exceed 964.2 
pounds per three hour period, 

Daily Emissions of SO, from the main boiler house stack shall not exceed 7,713.6 
pounds per Calendar Day, and 

(b) 

(c) Annual Emissions of SO, from the boiler house stack shall not exceed 2,815,464 pounds 
per calendar year. 

(2) Fluid Catalytic Cracking (FCC) stack; 

(a) Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the FCC stack shall not exceed 986.4 pounds per 
three hour period, 

(b) Daily Emissions of SO, from the FCC stack shall not exceed 7,891.2 pounds per 
Calendar Day, and 

(c) Annual Emissions of SO, from the FCC stack shall not exceed 2,880,288 pounds per 
calendar year. 
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(3) Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack; 

(a) Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack shall not exceed 75.0 
pounds per three hour period, 

(b) Daily Emissions of SOz from the Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack shall not exceed 600.0 pounds 
per Calendar Day, and 

(c) Annual Emissions of SO, from the Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack shall not exceed 219,000 
pounds per calendar year. 

(4) Process heaters(#], #2, #4, #5,  #lo, #11, #12, #13, #14, #15, #16, #17, #18, #19, #20, #21, #22, 
#23, #24), coker heater, fractionator feed heater, and recycle hydrogen heater; 

(a) combined Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the process heaters ( # I ,  #2, #4, #5 ,  #lo, 
#11,#12,#13,#14,#15,#16,#17,#18, #19,#20,#21,#22,#23,#24), cokerheater, 
fractionator feed heater, and recycle hydrogen heater shall not exceed 87.0 pounds per 
three hour period, 

(b) combined Daily Emissions of SO, from the process heaters ( # I ,  #2, #4, #5 ,  #lo, # I  1, 
#I2, #13, #14, #15, #16, #17, #IS, #19, #20, #21, #22, #23,#24), cokerheater, 
fractionator feed heater, and recycle hydrogen heater shall not exceed 696.0 pounds per 
Calendar Day, and 

(c) combined Annual Emissions of SO, from the process heaters (# 1, #2, #4, #5 ,  # 10, # 1 1 ,  
#12, #13, #14, #15, #16, #17, #18, #19, #20, #21, #22, #23, #24), coker heater, 
fractionator feed heater, and recycle hydrogen heater shall not exceed 254,040 pounds 
per calendar year. 

(5) Other Minor Sources; 

(a) Conoco shall utilize appropriate maintenance, repair, and operating practices to control 
emissions of sulfur bearing gases from minor sources such as ducts, stacks, valves, vents, 
vessels, and flanges which are not otherwise subject to this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(b) Conoco shall use good engineering judgement and appropriate engineering calculations 
to quantify emissions from activities that are not otherwise addressed by this Stipulation 
and Exhibit A but are known to contribute to emissions from sources listed in Section 
1(B). In addition, Conoco shall account for such emissions in determining compliance 
with all applicable emission limits contained in Section 3. 
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SECTION 4 COMPLIANCE DETERMINATIONS 

(A) Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)( 1) through (3) shall be determined 
using data from the CEMS required by Section 6 (B)(l) and (2) and in accordance with the appropriate 
equation(s) in Section 2 (A)( I ) ,  (6), (8), and (12) except when CEMS data is not available and as provided in 
Section 2 (A)( 12). Although the CEMS data is the method of demonstrating compliance on a continuous 
basis, the data from the testing required by Section 5 (A) or 6 (C) and (D) shall also be used to demonstrate 
compliance. 

Compliance with the combined emission limitation for the refinery fuel gas fired units, contained in Section 
3 (A)(4), shall be determined by using Hourly Average H,S concentration and Hourly Average fuel gas flow 
rate data from the CEMS required by Section 6 (B)(3) and in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in 
Section 2 (A)( I ) ,  (6), (8), and (12) except when CEMS data is not available and as provided in Section 2 

(B) 

(A)( 12). 

(C) Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements. 

(1 )  Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements contained in Section 6 (A)(2) 
shall be determined in accordance with Section 2 (A)( lo), with no exceptions for out-of- 
specification data or monitor downtime, except as provided in Section 6(A)(2). 

(2) For quarters in which Operating hours are reduced (short quarters), a determination of whether 
Conoco has violated the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) requirements in Section 
6(A)(2)(b) shall include consideration of whether the reduced Operating hours made compliance 
with Section 6(A)(2)(b) unreasonable. 

(3) Upon determination that the CEMS is not functioning properly, Conoco shall implement short- 
term corrective measures, and, if necessary, long term corrective measures to accomplish, as 
expeditiously as practicable, either: 

( 4  

(b) 

correction of the failure; or 

development, installation (if necessary), testing, maintenance, and operation of a new 
CEMS or appropriate replacement portions of the affected CEMS. 

SECTION 5. EMISSION TESTING 

(A) In order to accurately determine the sulfur dioxide emission rates in pounds per hour for the main boiler 
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stack, FCC stack, and Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack, Conoco shall perform annual source testing using EPA- 
approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Methods 1-4 and 6/6C as appropriate for this Stipulation 
and Exhibit A) or an equivalent method approved by the Department and EPA, and in accordance with the 
Montana Source Testing Protocol ARM 17.8.106. The annual Relative Accuracy Test Audits (RATAs) 
required by Sections 6(C) and (D) may substitute for the annual source tests provided that the flow rate 
RATA and the concentration RATA are performed simultaneously and additional calculations are made to 
determine and report the data in pounds per hour of sulfur dioxide. 

SECTION 6. 

(A) 

In order to accurately determine the hydrogen sulfide concentration in parts per million for the fuel gas- 
system, Conoco shall perform annual source testing using EPA-approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, Method 11) or an equivalent method approved by the Department and EPA, and in accordance 
with the Montana Source Testing Protocol ARM 17.8.106. 

Conoco shall notify the Department in writing of each annual source test a minimum of twenty-five (25) 
working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the Department). 

CONTMUOUS MONITORING 

CEM Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(1 )  "Unusual Circumstances" means circumstances which are unforeseeable, beyond Conoco's control, 
and which could not reasonably have been prevented or mitigated by Conoco. Such circumstances 
may include but are not limited to earthquakes, power outages, or fire; but do not include failures 
of any monitoring or metering equipment or associated data acquisition equipment unless such 
failures meet the following conditions: 

(a) prior to the failure, the equipment was installed, operated, and maintained in accordance 
with,the requirements of Section 6; 

(b) upon failure, Conoco initiates the short term corrective measures and the long term 
corrective measures required by Section 4(C)(3); 

(c) within two working days of occurrence, Conoco notifies the Department's Permitting and 
Compliance Division by telephone of the occurrence of Unusual Circumstances, as 
defined herein: and 

(d) Conoco demonstrates, by utilizing properly signed contemporaneous CEMS operating 
logs and other relevant evidence, in the first quarterly report following the failure that the 
failure meets the above conditions. 

Replace Pages: 

Page 56.9.4.2 (10) 



L Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(a) Notwithstanding the QDRR requirements specified in Section 6(A)(2)(b), whenever a 
source or stack is Operating, Conoco shall use best efforts to operate the associated 
CEMS in a manner to achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) that is 
technically feasible. 

(b) At a minimum, Conoco shall achieve the following QDRR requirements, unless 
prevented by Unusual Circumstances or by reduced Operating hours as provided in 
Section 4(C)(2): 

0 )  for the main boiler house stack CEMS, FCC stack CEMS, Jupiter Sulfur SRU 
stack CEMS, and fuel gas system CEMS, Conoco shall achieve a QDRR for 
each CEMS of equal to or greater than 90%. 

(c) In its evaluation of whether Conoco used best efforts to achieve the highest QDRR 
technically feasible, the Department will consider: 

0 )  the design capabilities of the CEMS, including a demonstration made by 
Conoco (using manufacturer's specifications and stack measurements), that 
stack conditions during certain periods of startup or shutdown in the FCC stack 
are beyond the design capabilities of the CEMS; and whether: 

(ii) Conoco has properly operated and maintained the CEMS, including the 
maintenance of an adequate spare parts inventory; 

(iii) Conoco has complied with the quality 
assurance requirements described in Section 6; 

(iv) Conoco has taken timely and appropriate action to correct a failure in the 
CEMS; and 

(v) Unusual Circumstances have occurred, as defined in Section 6 (A)( 1). 

(4 Any time that a CEMS, including the associated data acquisition system, is not 
functioning properly, Conoco shall implement the short term corrective measures, and if 
necessary, the long term corrective measures-required by Section 4 (C)(3). 

(B) Affected Sources 
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1) By January 1, 1997, Conoco shall operate and maintain continuous emission monitors to measure 
SO, from the FCC stack, Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack, and main boiler house stack. 

( 2 )  By January 1, 1997, Conoco shall operate and maintain continuous stack flow rate monitors to 
measure the stack gas flow rates from the FCC stack, Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack, and main boiler 
house stack. 

(3) By January 1, 1997, Conoco shall operate and maintain continuous hydrogen sulfide (H2S) 
concentration and flow rate monitoring at the fuel gas header. 

(C) CEM Performance Specifications 

( 1) All continuous SO, concentration monitors and hydrogen sulfide concentration monitors required 
by this control plan shall: 

(a) be installed, certified (on a concentration basis), and operated in accordance with the 
performance specifications in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, Performance Specification 2 
and 7; and 

(b) be subject to and meet the quality assurance and quality control requirements (on a 
concentration basis) of 40 CFR Part 60 Appendix F including but not limited to: 

( 0  daily calibration drift checks (zero/span or U S )  using either electro- optical 
methods or certified calibration gas (however, in addition to the requirements 
of Appendix F at least one Z/S per calendar week must be conducted using a 
certified calibration gas), 

(ii) quarterly Cylinder Gas Audits (CGA) or Relative Accuracy Audits (RAA), and 

(iii) the annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA), 

( 2 )  Conoco shall notify the Department in writing of each Relative Accuracy Test Audit a minimum of 
twenty-five (25 )  working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

(D) Stack Gas Flow Rate Monitor Performance Specifications 

(1) All continuous stack gas flow rate monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a) be installed, certified (on a flow rate basis), and operated in accordance with Department 
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(A) 

\ 

Method A- 1 of Attachment # I ; and 

be subject to and meet (on a flow rate basis) the quality assurance and quality control 
requirements of Department Method B-1 of Attachment # 1. 

(b) 

(2) Conoco shall notify the Department in writing of each Relative Accuracy Test Audit a minimum of 
twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

Refinery fuel gas flow rate monitor accuracy determinations shall be required at least once every 48 months 
or more frequently as routine refinery turn-arounds allow. 

DATA REPORTING 

Conoco shall submit quarterly reports on a calendar year basis, beginning with the first calendar quarter of 
1998. The quarterly reports shall be submitted within 30 days of the end of each calendar quarter. The 
quarterly reports shall be submitted to the Department's Permitting and Compliance Division office in 
Helena and the Billings Regional Office. The quarterly report format shall consist of both a comprehensive 
electronic-magnetic report and a written or hard copy data summary report. 

The electronic report format and records structure shall require hourly CEMS data, stack temperature and 
calibration data to be submitted to the Department as required in Section 7(A). The data shall be submitted 
to the Department on magnetic or optical media compatible with the Department's existing data management 
system. The data shall be submitted to the Department on magnetic or optical media, and such submittal 
shall follow the reporting format specified by the Department in 1996, as may be subsequently amended. 
Department shall reserve the right to call for any necessary future revisions to the reporting format delineated 
in this Section. 

( I )  The electronic report shall contain the following: 

(a) Hourly Average SO, concentrations in PPM from the main boiler house stack, FCC 
stack, and Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack; 

(b) Hourly Average stack volumetric flow rates in SCFH from the main boiler house stack, 
FCC stack, and Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack; 

(c) Hourly Average stack gas temperature in "F from the main boiler house stack, FCC 
stack, and Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack; 
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(d) Hourly SO, Emission Rates in pounds per Clock Hour from the main boiler house stack, 
FCC stack, refinery fuel gas system, and Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack; 

(el Hourly Average H,S concentrations in PPM from the refinery fuel gas system; 

(0 Hourly Average refinery fuel gas system flow rate in SCFH; and 

(g) daily calibration data from the CEMS required by Section 6(B)( 1),(2) and (3). 

In addition to submitting the electronic-magnetic quarterly reports to the Department, Conoco shall 
also record, organize and archive for at least five years the same data, and upon request by the 
Department, Conoco shall provide the Department with any data archived in accordance with this 
Section. 

(2) 

(C) The quarterly written report shall consist of summarized CEMS data for, Three Hour Emissions, Daily 
Emissions, Quarterly Data Recovery Rates and text regarding excess emissions. 

( 1 )  The following data shall be recorded, organized, reported, and archived for a minimum of five 
years: 

(a) Three Hour Emissions of SO, in pounds per three hour period from the main boiler 
house stack, FCC stack, Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack, and combined Three Hour Emissions 
from the combustion units [listed in Section 1 (B)(3) through (6)]; 

(b) Daily Emissions of SO, in pounds per Calendar Day from the main boiler house stack, 
FCC stack, Jupiter Sulfur SRU stack, and combined Daily Emissions from the 
combustion units [listed in Section 1 (B)(3) through (6)]; 

(c) the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for each CEMS required by Section 6 (B)( I) ,  (2), and 
(3) and expressed in percent; 

(d)  the Operating hours during the calendar quarter for the source or units associated with 
main boiler house stack, FCC stack, refinery fuel gas system, and Jupiter Sulfur SRU 
stack; 

(e) the date and time identifying each period of continuous monitoring system downtime 
during the reporting period, including quality control and quality assurance checks, and 
the nature of system repairs or adjustments; 

(0 the results of the quarterly CGA's or RAA's and flow rate checks, the annual source tests 
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/ required by Section 5(A) and (B), and the annual RATAs required in Section 6(C) and 

(8) any documentation which demonstrates that a CEMS failure meets the conditions of 
Unusual Circumstances, 

For each Calendar Day on which any emission limitations are exceeded, the written report shall 
identify the source or unit with excess emissions and include the following information in a report 
submittal as specified in Section 7(A): 

(a) total hours of Operation with excess emissions, the Hourly SO2 Emission Rates, and 
Three Hour Emissions; 

(b) 

(c) 

all information regarding reasons for Operating with excess emissions; and 

corrective actions taken to mitigate excess emissions. 

(D) Upon request from a representative of the Department, EPA or Yellowstone County Air Pollution Control, 
Conpco shall provide Hourly SO, Emission Rate data for any prior day not covered by the latest quarterly 
report for the sources or units covered by this control plan and listed in Section l(B). 

(E) By January 1,2000, the Department shall reevaluate the reporting requirements of this Section and determine 
if revisions are necessary or desirable. The purpose of the reevaluation is to determine if the reporting 
requirements should be modified to more closely meet the informational needs of the Department and the 
public, and to reduce or simplify the requirements for Conoco, while still providing the necessary 
information. Any revisions shall be made only after consultation with Conoco, consideration of the number 
and type of data requests made by the public, and the Department's emission inventory and compliance 
needs. 

SECTION 8. ADDITIONAL REOUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

Except as otherwise provided herein, nothing in this Stipulation. Exhibit A, or Attachment # 1  shall be construed to 
alter Conoco's obligation under any other applicable state, federal and local laws and regulations, orders, and permit 
conditions. In any enforcement proceeding pertaining to such other requirements, Conoco reserves the right to raise 
any and all available equitable or legal defenses. 

SECTION 9. GENERAL CONDITIONS 

Page 56.9.4.2 (15) 



STATE OF MONTANA 

(A) Inspection - For purposes of ensuring compliance with this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment # I ,  
Conoco shall allow the Department representative(s) access to all SO, emitting sources at the Conoco facility 
such that, the Department representative(s) may enter and inspect, at any reasonable time, any property, 
premises, or place, except a private residence, on or at which an SO, emitting source is located or is being 
constructed or installed. The Department representative(s) shall be allowed to conduct surveys, collect 
samples, obtain data, audit any monitoring equipment (CEMS), or observe any monitoring or testing, and 
conduct all necessary functions related to this control plan. 

(B) Enforcement - Any violation of a limitation, condition or other requirement contained herein ("Stipulation 
Requirement") constitutes grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. If the incident causing 
the violation would also form the basis of a violation of ARM Title 17 Chapter 8, or of Title 75 Chapter 2, 
MCA, the Department shall not count the violation of the Stipulation Requirement as an additional or 
separate violation incident for penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 
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ATTACHMENT 1 
PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS FOR STACK FLOW RATE MONITORS 

(Includes Methods A-1 and B-1) 

METHOD A-1 
INSTALLATION AND INITIAL CERTIFICATION 

IN-STACK OR IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS 

1.0 FLOW MONITOR INSTALLATION AND MEASUREMENT LOCATION 

Install the flow monitor in a location that provides representative 
volumetric flow for all operating conditions. Such a location provides an 
average velocity of the flue gas flow over the stack or duct cross section, 
provides a representative SO2 emission rate (in lb/hr), and is representative 
of the pollutant concentration monitor location. Where the moisture content 
of the flue gas affects volumetric flow measurements, use the procedures in 
both Reference Methods 1 and 4 of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A to establish a 
proper location for the flow monitor. 

The Department recommends (but does not require) performing a flow 
profile study following the procedures in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Test 
Method 1, Section 2 . 5  to determine the acceptability of the potential flow 
monitor location and to determine the number and location of flow sampling 
points required to obtain a representative flow value. The procedure in 40 
CFR part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1, Section 2.5 may be used even if the 
flow measurement location is greater than or equal to 2 equivalent stack or 
duct diameters downstream or greater than or equal to 1/2 duct diameter 
upstream from a flow disturbance. If a flow profile study shows that cyclonic 
(or swirling) or stratified flow conditions exist at the potential flow 
monitor location that are likely to prevent the monitor from meeting the 
performance specifications of this Method, then the Department recommends 
either (1) selecting another location where there is no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition, or ( 2 )  eliminating the cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition by straightening the flow, e.g., by 
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t' installing straightening vanes. The Department also recommends selecting flow 
monitor locations to minimize the effects of condensation, coating, erosion, 
or other conditions that could adversely affect flow monitor performance. 

1.1 Acceptability of Flow Monitor Location 

The installation of a flow monitor is acceptable if (1) the location 
satisfies the minimum siting criteria of Method 1 in Appendix A to 40 CFR Part 
60 (i.e., the location is greater than or equal to eight stack or duct 
diameters downstream and two diameters upstream from a flow disturbance; or, 
if necessary, two stack or duct diameters downstream and one-half stack or 
duct diameter upstream from, a flow disturbance), (2) the results of a flow 
profile study, if performed, are acceptable (i.e-, there are no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow conditions), and ( 3 )  the flow monitor satisfies 
the performance specifications of this Method. If the flow monitor is 
installed in a location that does not satisfy these physical criteria, but the 
monitor achieves the performance specifications of this Method, then the 
Department and EPA may certify the location as acceptable. 

1.2 Alternative Flow Monitoring Location 

Whenever the flow monitor is installed in a location that is greater 
than or equal to two stack or duct diameters downstream and greater or equal 
to one-half diameter upstream from a flow disturbance, and/or in a location 
that is acceptable based on a flow profile study, but nevertheless the monitor 
does not achieve the performance specifications of this Method, perform 
another flow profile study (the procedures described in 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A ,  Method 1, Section 2.5 may be used) to select an alternative flow 
monitoring installation site. 

Whenever the owner or operator successfully demonstrates that 
modifications to the exhaust duct or stack (such as installation of 
straightening vanes, modifications of ductwork, and the like) are necessary 
for the flow monitor to meet the performance specifications, the Department 
and EPA may approve an interim alternative flow monitoring methodology and an 
extension to the required certification date for the flow monitor. 
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Where no location exists that satisfies the physical siting criteria in 
section 1.1, where the results of flow profile studies performed at two or 
more alternative flow monitor locations are unacceptable, or where 
installation of a flow monitor in either the stack or the ducts is 
demonstrated to be technically infeasible, the owner or operator may petition 
the Department and EPA for an alternative method for monitoring flow. 

2.0 FLOW MONITOR EQUIPMENT SPECIFICATIONS 

2.1 Instrument Span - General Requirements 

In implementing Section 2.1.1 of this Method, to the extent practicable, 
measure at a range such that the majority of readings obtained during normal 
operation are between 25 and 75 percent of full-scale range of the instrument. 

2.1.1 Instrument Span for Flow Monitors 

Select the full-scale range of the flow monitor so that it j.s consistent 
with Section 2.1 of this Method, and can accurately measure all potential 
volumetric flow rates at the flow monitor installation site. Establish the 
span value of the flow monitor at a level which is approximately 80% of the 
full-scale range and 125% of the maximum expected flow rate. Based upon the 
span value, establish reference values for the calibration error test in 
accordance with Section 2.2.1. 

If the volumetric flow rate exceeds the flow monitor's ability to 
accurately measure and record values, adjust the full-scale range, span value, 
and reference values as described above and in Section 2.2.1. Record the new 
span value and report the new span value and reference values as parts of the 
results of the calibration error test required by Method B - 1 .  Whenever the 
span value is adjusted, use reference values for the calibration error test 
based on the new span value. 

2.2 Flow Monitor Design for Quality Control Testing 

._______ 
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Design all flow monitors to meet the applicable performance 
specifications of this Method. 

2.2.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error Test 

Design and equip each flow monitor to allow for a daily calibration 
error test consisting of at least two reference values: (1) Zero to 20 
percent of span or an equivalent reference value (e-g., pressure pulse or 
electronic signal) and ( 2 )  50 to 7 0  percent of span. Flow monitor response, 
both before and after any adjustment, must be capable of being recorded by the 
data acquisition and handling system. Design each flow monitor to allow a 
daily calibration error test of (1) the entire flow monitoring system, from 
and including the probe tip (or equivalent) through and including the data 
acquisition and handling system, or ( 2 )  the flow monitoring system from and 
including the transducer through and including the data acquisition and 
handling system. 

2 . 2 . 2  Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Design and equip each flow monitor in a manner to minimize interference 
due to moisture. Design and equip each flow monitor with a means to detect, 
on at least a daily basis, pluggage of each sample line and sensing port, and 
malfunction of each resistance temperature detector (RTD), transceiver or 
equivalent. 

Design and equip each differential pressure flow monitor to provide (1) 
an automatic, periodic back purging. (simultaneously on both sides of the 
probe) or equivalent method of sufficient force and frequency to keep the 
probe and lines sufficiently free of obstructions on a least a daily basis to 
prevent velocity sensing interference, and (2) a means for detecting leaks in 
the system on a least a quarterly basis (manual check is acceptable). 

Design and equip each thermal flow monitor with a means to ensure on at 
least a daily basis that the probe remains sufficiently clean to prevent 
velocity sensing interference. 
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Design and equip each ultrasonic flow monitor with a means to ensure on 
at least a daily basis that the transceivers remain sufficiently clean (e.g., 
backpurging system) to prevent velocity sensing interference. 

3.0 FLOW MONITOR PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS 

3.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error 

The calibration error of flow monitors shall not exceed 3.0 percent 
based upon the span of the instrument as calculated using Equation A-1 of this 
Method. 

3.2 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Except as provided in this Section, the relative accuracy for flow 
monitors, where volumetric gas flow is measured in scfh, shall not exceed 
20.0 percent. For affected units where the average of the flow monitor 
measurements of gas velocity during the relative accuracy test audit is less 
than or equal to 10.0 fps, the mean value of the flow monitor velocity 
measurements shall not exceed k 2 . 0  fps of the reference method mean value in 
fps wherever the relative accuracy specification above is not achieved. 

4.0 DATA ACQUISITION AND HANDLING SYSTEMS 

Automated data acquisition and handling systems shall: (1) read and 
record the full range of pollutant concentrations and volumetric flow from 
zero through span; and (2) provide a continuous record of all measurements 
and required information in an electronic format specified by the Department 
and capable of transmission via an IBM-compatible personal computer diskette 
or other electronic media. These systems also shall have the capability of 
interpreting and converting the individual output signals from a pollutant 
concentration monitor and a flow monitor to produce a continuous readout of 
pollutant mass emission rates in pounds per hour. 
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Data acquisition and handling systems shall also compute and record 
monitor calibration error . 

5.0 INITIAL FLOW MONITOR CERTIFICATION TESTS AND PROCEDURES 

5.1 Flow Monitor Pretest Preparation 

Install the components of the continuous flow monitor as specified in 
Sections 1.0, 2.0, and 3 . 0  of this Method, and prepare each system component 
and the combined system for operation in accordance with the manufacturer's 
written instruction. Operate the unit(s) during each period when measurements 
are made. 

5.2 7-Day Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Measure the calibration error of each flow monitor according to the 
following procedures. 

Introduce the reference signal corresponding to the values specified in 
Section 2.2.1 of this Method to the probe tip (or equivalent), or to the 
transducer. During the 7-day certification test period, conduct the 
calibration error test once each day while the unit is operating (as close to 
24-hour intervals as practicable). Record the flow monitor responses by 
means of the data acquisition and handling system. Calculate the calibration 
error using Equation A-1 of this Method. 

Do not perform any corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual 
adjustment to the flow monitor during the 7-day certification test period 
other than that required in the monitor operation and maintenance manual. If 
the flow monitor operates within the calibration error performance 
specification, (i.e., less than or equal to 3 percent error each day and 
requiring no corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual adjustment 
during the 7-day test period) the flow monitor passes the calibration error 
test portion of the certification test. Whenever automatic adjustments are 
made, record the magnitude of the adjustments. Record all maintenance and 

4 
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required adjustments. Record output readings from the data acquisition and 
handling system before and after all adjustments. 

5.3 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Within 90 days of installation concurrent relative accuracy test audits 
may be performed by conducting simultaneous SO, concentration and volumetric 
flow relative accuracy test audit runs, or by alternating an SO, relative 
accuracy test audit run with a flow relative accuracy test audit run until all 
relative accuracy test audit runs are completed. Where two or more probes are 
in the same proximity, care should be taken to prevent probes from interfering 
with each other's sampling. For each SO, pollutant concentration monitor and 
each flow monitor, calculate the relative accuracy with data from the relative 
accuracy test audits. 

Perform relative accuracy test audits for each flow monitor at normal 
operating load expressed in terms of percent of flow monitor span. If a flow 
monitor fails the relative accuracy test, the relative accuracy test audit 
must be repeated. 

Complete each relative accuracy test audit within a 7-day period while 
the unit is operating in a normal condition. Do not perform corrective 
maintenance, repairs, replacements or adjustments during the relative accuracy 
test audit other than as required in the operation and maintenance manual. 

5.3.1 Calculations 

Using the data from the relative accuracy test audits, calculate 
relative accuracy in accordance with the procedure and equations specified in 
Section 6 of this Method. 

5.3.2 Reference Method Measurement Location 

Select a location for reference method measurements that is (1) 
accessible; (2) in the same proximity as the monitor or monitoring system 
location; and (3) meets the requirements of Method 1 (or 1A) of 40 CFR Part 

Page 56.9.4.2 (23) 



6 0 ,  Appendix A for volumetric flow, except as otherwise indicated in this 
Section. 

5.3.3 Reference Method Traverse Point Selection 

Select traverse points that (1) ensure acquisition of representative 
samples of pollutant concentration, moisture content, temperature, and flue 
gas flow rate over the flue cross section; and (2) meet the requirements of 
Method 1 (or 1A) (for volumetric flow), and Method 4 (for moisture 
determination) in 40 CFR part 60, Appendix A. 

5.3.4 Sampling Strategy 

Conduct the reference method tests so they will yield results 
representative of the moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate 
from the unit and can be correlated with the flow monitor measurements. 
Conduct any moisture measurements that may be needed simultaneously with the 
flue gas flow rate measurements. To properly correlate volumetric flow rate 
data with the reference method data, mark the beginning and end of each 
reference method test run (including the exact time of day) on the individual 
chart recorder(s1 or other permanent recording device(s) . 

5.3.5 Correlation of Reference Method and Continuous Emission Monitoring 
System 

Confirm that the monitor or monitoring system and reference method test 
results are on consistent moisture, pressure, and temperature basis (e.g., 
since the flow monitor measures flow rate on a wet basis, Method 2 test 
results must also be on a wet basis). Compare flow-monitor and reference 
method results on a scfh basis. Also consider the response time of the flow 
monitoring system to ensure comparison of simultaneous measurements. For each 
relative accuracy test audit run, compare the measurements obtained from the 
flow monitor against the corresponding reference method values. Tabulate the 
paired data in a table similar to the one shown in Figure 1. 

5.3.6 Number of Reference Method Tests 
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Perform a minimum of nine sets of paired monitor (or monitoring system) 
and reference method test data for every required relative accuracy test 
audit. Conduct each set within a period of 30 to 6 0  minutes. 

The tester may choose to perform more than nine sets of reference method 
tests. If this option is chosen, the tester may reject a maximum of three 
se'ts of the test results as long as the total number of test results used to 
determine the relative accuracy is greater than or equal to nine. Report all 
data, including the rejected data, and reference method test results. 

5.3.7 Reference Methods 

The following methods from 40 CFR Part 6 0 ,  Appendix A or their approved 
alternatives are the reference methods for performing relative accuracy test 
audits: Method 1 or 1A for siting; Method 2 (or 2A, 2C, or 2D as appropriate) 
for velocity; and Method 4 for moisture. 

6.0 CALCULATIONS 

6.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error (Drift) 

For each reference value, calculate the percentage calibration error 
based upon span using the following equation: 

CE = - ( R - A ) x  100 
S (EQ .A- 1) 

Where : 

CE = Calibration error; 
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/ 
R = Low or high level reference value specified in Section 2.2.1 
of this Method; 
A = Actual flow monitor response to the reference value; and 
S = Flow monitor span. 

Whenever the flow rate exceeds the monitor's ability to measure and 
record values accurately, adjust the span to prevent future exceedances. If 
process parameters change or other changes are made such that the expected 
flue gas velocity may change significantly, adjust the span to assure the 
continued accuracy of the monitoring system. 

6.2 Relative Accuracy for Flow Monitors 

Analyze the relative accuracy test audit data from the reference method 
tests for flow monitors using the following procedures. Summarize the results 
on a data sheet. An example is shown in Figure 1. Calculate the mean of the 
monitor or monitoring system measurement values. Calculate the mean of the 
reference method values. Using data from the automated data acquisition and 
handling system, calculate the arithmetic differences between the reference 
method and monitor measurement data sets. Then calculate the arithmetic mean 
of the difference, the standard deviation, the confidence coefficient, and the 
monitor or monitoring system relative accuracy using the following procedures 
and equations. 

6.2.1 Arithmetic Mean 

Calculate the arithmetic mean of the differences, d, of a data set as 
follows. 

Where : 
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n=Number of data points 

n 

d I  = Algebraic sum of the individual differences d, 
i = l  

d, = The difference between a reference method value and the corresponding 
continuous flowrate monitoring system value (RMi-FRi) at a given point in time 
i. 

When calculating the arithmetic mean of the difference of a flow monitor 
data set, be sure to correct the monitor measurements for moisture if 
applicable. 

6 . 2 . 2  Standard Deviation 

Calculate the standard deviation, Sd of a data set as follows: 

1 s, = 

I n 

n 

dr2-[  '= '  1 
r = l  n 

n -1  

(Eq. A-3) 

6 . 2 . 3  Confidence Coefficient 

Calculate the confidence coefficient (one-tailed), cc, of a data set as 
follows. 
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dn 

f0.025 n-1 

where : 

............ (see Table 2 )  

t0.025 

TABLE 2 T-VALUES 

23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 
30 
40 
60 
>60 

n- 1 

2.069 
2.064 
2.060 
2.056 
2.052 
2.048 
2.045 
2.042 
2.021 
2.000 
1.960 

1 . . . . . . .  
2 . . . . . . .  
3 . . . . . . .  
4 . . . . . . .  
5 . . . . . . .  
6 . . . . . . .  
7 . . . . . . .  
8 . . . . . . .  
9 . . . . . . .  
10 . . . . . .  
11 . . . . . .  

. 025 

12.706 
4.303 
3.182 
2.776 
2.571 
2.447 
2.365 
2.306 
2.262 
2.228 
2.201 

n- 1 

12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

2.179 
2.160 
2.145 
2.131 
2.120 
2.110 
2.101 
2.093 
2.086 
2.080 
2.074 

(Eq . A-4) 
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6.2.4 Relative Accuracy 

Calculate the relative accuracy of a data set using the following 
equation. 

where : 

(Eq. A-5) 

RM = Arithmetic means of the reference method values. 

bl = The absolute value of the mean difference between the reference 
method values and the corresponding continuous flow monitor values. 

lcc I= The absolute value of the confidence coefficient . 

---- 
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FIGURE l.-RELATIVE ACCURACY DETERMINATION (FLOW MONITORS) 

Run No. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

Date & Time Flow rate (Normal) (scf/hr) 

RM M Dif f 

Relative accuracy 

* Make sure RM and M are on a consistent moisture basis. 
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METHOD B-1 
ON-GOING QUALITY ASSURANCE AND QUALITY CONTROL PROCEDURES 

FOR IN-STACK AND IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS 

1.0 FREQUENCY OF FLOW MONITOR TESTING 

A summary chart showing each quality assurance test and the frequency at 
which each test is required is located at the end of this Method in Table 1. 

1.1 Daily Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor perform the following assessments during each day 
in which the unit is operating. These requirements are effective as of the 
date when the monitor or continuous emission monitoring system completes 
certification testing. 

1.1.1 Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Test, compute, and record the calibration error of each flow monitor at 
least once on each operating day. Introduce the reference values (specified 
in section 2.2.1 of Method A-1) to the probe tip (or equivalent) or to the 
transducer. Record flow monitor output from the data acquisition and handling 
system before and after any adjustments to the flow monitor. Keep a record of 
all maintenance and adjustments. Calculate the calibration error using 
Equation A-1 in Method A-1. 

1.1.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Perform the daily flow monitor interference checks specified in section 
2 . 2 . 2  of Method A-1 at least once per operating day (when the unit(s) operate 
for any part of the day). 

1.1.3 Flow Monitor Recalibration 

Adjusts the calibration, at a minimum, whenever the daily calibration 
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error exceeds the limits of the applicable performance specification for the 
flow monitor in Method A-1. Repeat the calibration error test procedure 
following the adjustment or repair to demonstrate that the corrective actions 
were effective. 

1.1.4 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when either the low or high level 
reference value calibration error exceeds 6.0 percent based upon the span 
value for five consecutive daily periods or 12.0 percent for any daily period. 
The out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed 
calibration error test and ends with the hour of completion following an 
effective recalibration. Whenever the failed calibration, corrective action, 
and effective recalibration occur within the same hour, the hour is not out of 
control if two or more complete and valid readings are obtained during that 
hour. An out-of-control period also occurs whenever interference of a flow 
monitor is identified. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of 
completion of the failed interference check and ends with the hour of 
completion of an interference check that is passed. During any 
the flow monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in 
emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data 
requirements. 

period that 
calculating 
recovery 

1.1.5 Flow Monitor Data Recording 

Record and tabulate all calibration error test data according to month, 
day, clockhour, and magnitude in scfh. Program monitors that automatically 
adjust data to the corrected calibration values (e.g., microprocessor control) 
to record either: (1) The unadjusted flow rate measured in the calibration 
error test prior to resetting the calibration or (2) the magnitude of any 
adjustment. Record the following applicable flow monitor interference check 
data: (1) sample line/sensing port pluggage, and ( 2 )  malfunction of each 
RTD, transceiver, or equivalent. 

1.2 Quarterly Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, conduct a quarterly stack velocity and flow rate 
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check by performing a velocity traverse and visual inspection of the pitot 
tubes. Perform the following assessments during each calendar quarter in 
which the unit operates. This requirement is effective as of the calendar 
quarter following the calendar quarter in which the flow monitor is 
provisional certified. 

1.2.1 Flow Monitor Leak Check 

For differential pressure flow monitors, perform a leak check of all 
sample lines (a manual check is acceptable) at least once during each unit 
operating quarter. Conduct the leak checks no less than two months apart. 

1.2.2 Flow Monitor Flow Rate Check 

Once during each operating quarter and for each flow monitor, perform a 
flow rate check by completing a single velocity traverse, calculating the 
associated average flow rate, and comparing the average flow with the 
concurrent flow measured by the continuous flow monitor. The flow rate check 
shall be performed at normal operating rates or load level. The flow rate 
check shall be performed in accordance with Section 5 . 3  of Method A-1 as 
appropriate for a single traverse. The difference (PD) between the average 
flow rate determined by the single velocity traverse and the continuous flow 
monitor shall not exceed 20 percent as determined by equation B - 1 .  If the 
single velocity traverse fails to meet the 20% difference specification, the 
owner/operator may conduct an additional single velocity traverse or a 
complete Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) in accordance with Section 5 . 3  of 
Method A-1 in order to demonstrate compliance with the 20% difference or 20% 
relative accuracy requirements. 

PD = TF - FR x 100 
TF 

Where : 

(Eq. B - 1 )  

PD = Percent Difference: 
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\ 
TF = Traverse Flow (scfh); 
FR = Continuous Flow Monitor Flow (scfh); and 
TF and FR are on a consistent moisture basis. 

If the Relative Accuracy of the latest annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit 
(RATA) conducted pursuant to Section 1.3.1 is less than lo%, the single 
velocity traverse flow rate check may be discontinued. However, if future 
RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10% or greater, performance of the 
single velocity traverse flow rate check shall resume. 

1.2.3 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when a flow monitor fails the quarterly 
flow rate check (the difference between the average flow rate determined by 
the velocity traverse and the continuous flow monitor exceeds 2 0 % ) ,  the visual 
inspection of the pitot tube indicates pluggage or wear, or if a sample line 
leak is detected. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of the 
failed flow rate check, visual inspection, or leak check and ends with the 
hour of a satisfactory flow rate check, RATA, leak check, or cleaning or 
replacement of the pitot tube. During any period that the flow monitor is 
out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission compliance 
nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

1.3 Annual Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, perform the following assessments once annually. 
This requirement is effective as of the calendar quarter in which the monitor 
or continuous emission monitoring system is provisionally certified. 

1.3.1 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy Test Audit 

For flow monitors, relative accuracy test 
annually. The relative accuracy audit shall be 
operating rate or load level (with a minimum of 

The relative accuracy test audit shall be 
procedures and specifications of Method A-1. 

audits shall be performed 
performed at the normal 
9 paired velocity traverses). 
conducted according to the 
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1.3.2 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs under any of the following conditions: 
(1) the relative accuracy of a flow monitor exceeds 20.0 percent or (2) for 
low flow situations (~10.0 fps), the flow monitor mean value (if applicable) 
exceeds 22.0 fps of the reference method mean whenever the relative accuracy 
is greater than 20.0 percent. For flow relative accuracy test audits, the 
out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed 
relative accuracy test audit and ends with the hour of completion of a 
satisfactory relative accuracy test audit. During any period that the flow 
monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission 
compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

TABLE 1.-FLOW MONITOR QUALITY ASSURANCE TEST REQUIREMENTS 

Test 

Calibration Error 

Interference (flow) 
( 2  pt.) 

Visual probe check 

Flow rate check 
(single traverse) 

Leak (flow) 

QA test frequency requirements 

Daily 

X 

X 

Quarter 1 y 

X 

X1 

X2 

~~ 

Annual 

X 

The owner/operator has an option to perform a RATA if the quarterly 
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flow rate check (single traverse) fails specifications. In addition, if 
the Relative Accuracy determined by the latest RATA is less than lo%, 
the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check may be 
discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 
10% or greater, performance of the quarterly single velocity traverse 
flow rate check shall resume. 

The leak check requirement only applies to differential pressure flow 
rate monitors and does not apply to thermal or ultrasonic flow rate 
monitors. 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of the Application )
 
o(the Department o(Health and )
 
Environmental Sciences (or lU:vision )
 
oftbe Montana Stale Air Quality )
 
Conuol Implemcntaaion Plan Relating )
 
to CoDtrol of Sulfur Dioxide Emissions ) STIPULAnON OF
 
in the BilIingslLaurel Area. Affecting) DEPARTMENT AND
 
the Following Industries: Cene", Inc. ) EXXON
 
(Laurel); Conoco,lDC.; Exxon Company, )
 
USA; Montana Pawa' Company, (J.E. )
 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana )
 
Sulphur &: Chemical Company; The )
 
Western Su~arCompllDy;and YellowstoDe)
 
Enel'BY Linutcd Partnership. )
 

The Department ofEnvironmental Quality ("Department"), and EJoton Company, 

U.S.A.. ("Exxon"), hereby stipulate to the following plll'agraphs 1-22, including Exhibit A 

and Attachments, in regard to the above-<:aptioned matter and present the sunc for 

consideration and adoption by the Board of Environmental Review ("Board"). 

Except for the partics' Stipulation of february 2,1996, which is ratified in 

Paragraph I, this Stipulation nullifies and supuscdcs all Stipulations which were executed 

by Exxon and the Department in response to the EPA SIP call letter of March 4, 1993. 

flMtUIIM efUib(; &e __ UibC'. IIlJj.lllillM 'e &h. J;llplIIVft.". "e,eleel s.olr-l!lie~4c 

ceftb'e} ,1_ Ie, MElee. g .. gat.he,', 199',110. laB.eI 8n1ft4." petitieM tel inlo,""e"" a.,d 

POS'poAC be:II'iAi filed b¥ EXXOA, I Ii A (IOXXQA) lAd Yello"~oAcEacfiW Limi'ed 

PaPR.f5~ip (vaIoP~, M she ...It....., .fth. it".P\ oners, tIw eofttellflla ell'C hellih'8 WIlS 

pollpoAcd URlii ~.,,~. 1, 11l1ilCii. On 8. elltlt Be_nibil'. 26, 1995, YELP, MSCC, and 

Ifle: 9e:,BI'l",.n' eilReei B"agBBat.d .'iIlWo}atieR iSF she "'ilbdA"'lW gf ¥liLP H:olll eb. 

'Coillcs!Ca eMe. 
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Subject: 

OR 5e1a""8r:y ~, IPP'. tA. D.,......., • tSC:C:. 8ft" &rB,e" I_!'ell iAto a Stipttlation 

2 wbicb d'w_col a. IIQAI....col 11l1li. h....Ag _Ii .-"Ii,hed IIsreed prlleechtle, f"r 

3 ......1.,iIIS .. , ..I_ M"li". 118ftlt'.) ]!II_ fer ) «SGC 8ft1l __lIi11, all .Itft'ellt lIUlfur 

4 II_ill. e'MI'III ,1.. feF ii""8A Bl'Il'I_1IAtaRMS Ibet 1i.~I'\IB)' 2. )SXl6 Ssip"latjQA ItAd ....teI:S 

5 tRill Sli,BIMillft. ift WI I. ,r.,.... litllieft'& riSllts ill the ~,eftie_'ft\Bethe ••,Ihed 

6 1'M~lsiR. BillA cA. ,... 1 ~IP Ie illie.......11 te Milts! tltll :9epBP:mellt in oblllifti~ a 

7 dDtemtin8tien 1hat tAe BiIlinssA::Atarel SIP is MllClttate to attain and luaititaiti natiotlal 

8 ..i.AI .'__li. JWeKQA 1111 illIlU.1I1tAd aj..UIIM re. all '''''119811 .,111." this 

9 acedeAlent end 'be emjss;o" conttol stA'CS)' end nabls ."sjnS from this settlement The 

10 F."AIiMY il, 100' &upW...." i, a•••~y ..,ilt•• _. ill••."...... hereift. 

II 2. This Stipulation, together with Exhibit A and Attachments, contains the 

12 sulfur dioxide control plan for Exxon thas has been developed in accordance with the 

13 procedures of the February 2, 1996 Stipulation. The Department has reviewed and 

14 approved a fluid modeling demonstration of good engineering practice (GEP) stack height -15 for the FCC CO Boiler stack. performed by Colorado State University. and has determined 

16 that!NCh approved ftuid modeling demonstrated that a height of 76.7 meters is justified 

17 and creditable as good engineering practice height for that stack in accordance with the 

18 requirements of 40 CFR Pan S I. Subpan F. Section 51.100. including specifically 

19 paragraphs (ii), (ij), and (kk){2) thereof, OEP guidelines. and the corresponding Montana 

20 Tequirements governing GEP. The Department has determined and agrees. for purposes of 

21 this Stipulation. Exhibit A. Ilnd Anacbments. that Exxon shall receive <:n:dit for such 

22 height in the setting ofemission limitations. The Department has further determined that 

23 the recognition ofan emission limitation for the FCC CO Boiler Stack that is based on the 

24 Fresh Feed Rate to the FCC Reactor as contemplated·and Bpproved by the panies in this 

25 Stipulation is not a prohibited or unlawful dispersion technique for Exxon and the 

26 Department agrees that Exxon is entitled to and shall receive emission limitation credit 

27 recognizing such teclu1iquc:. 

2 
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3. On April 30. 1971. the United Slates En\fin)nmenlal Protection Agency 

2 ("EPA") promulgated national ambient air quality standards ("NAAQS") for Sulfur Oxides 

3 (measured as sulfur dioxide "S02H). The primary annual standard is 80 micrograms per 

4 cubic meta (annual arithmetic mean) or 0.03 parts pee million (PPM); the primary 24-hour 

5 sllUldanJ is 365 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour maximum concentration) or 0.14 

6 parts per million (PPM). not to be exceeded more than once per year. A secondary 

7 standard for SO. _also promUlgated by EPA. The secondary standard is 1300 

8 rniCI'O&flUDS per cubic meter (maximum 3-hoW" concentration) or 0.5 PPM ofSo, Dot to be 

9 exceeded more than once per year. These stIlndan:ls wet'e promulgated by EPA pursuant to 

10 Section 109 ofthe Fedenal Clean Air Act. 42 U.S.C. 7401, as amended by the Clean Air 

I I Act Arncndmenu of 1990 ("Act"). 

12 4. Section 110 ofrhe Act requires eac:h Itate to submit an implementation plan 

13 for the conlrol ofeach air poUutant for whic:h a national ambient air quality standard has 

14 been promulgated. Since a national standard has been promulgated for sulfur olddes, the 

15 State of Montana is required to submit to EPA an implementation plan for 502 , 

16 5. In April. 1979, the Department submitted an addendum to the State 

17 Implementation Plan for the BillingsILaurel area designed to achieve compliance with the 

18 NAAQS for 502 (hen:aftcr "Bil1ingslLaurel Plan"). EPA approved the BillingslLaurcl 

19 Plan in September. 1979. 

20 6. In a March 4. 1993. letter to the Governor of Monlan.. EPA sUited that it 

21 had detennined the BilIingslLaurel Plan to be substantially inadequate to attain and 

22 maintain the So, NAAQS and EPA SUited that the Plan must be revised. The letter called 

23 for a SIP revisio~ for the BillingslLaurel ~A to assure attainment and maintenance ofthe 

24 SO, NAAQS. 

25 7. The EPA letter ofMareh 4,1993, established Septcmber4. 1994, as the 

26 deadline to submit to EPA a revised or new SO, plan for the BillingslLaurel IUCA. 

27 B. Utilizing a dispersion modeling analysis, Exxon and the Department have 

3 
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developed an emission control strategy that. together with similar conlrOl strategies for 

2 other BiUingslLaurcl industries. is intended to assure attainment and maintenance ofthe 

J primary IIDd secondary SO. NAAQS. Exxon's acceptllllc:C of this Stipulation and orche 

4 assumptions and results of the dispeTsion modeling lIDlIJySis conducted in this case is for 

5 the sole and exclusive pwpose of implementing the SO. emission control strategy 

6 contained in this Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachments. In the event of future revisions 

7 to the So, emission control strategy contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and 

8 Attachments. Exxon does not waive and shall not be precluded from raising lUIy objections 

9 it may have including but not limited to those penaining to the dispersion modeling 

10 analysis. 

11 9. The purpose of this Stipulation and the emission limitations and other 

12 limitations contained in Exhibit A and Attachments is to establish an emission conttol 

13 strategy for Exxon which. together with similar control strategies for the other 

14 BillingslLaurel industries, will assure 81tainment and maintenance of the primary and -15 secondary SO. NAAQS. The Stipul81ion. Exhibit A, and Attachments do not address 

16 attainment or maintenance ortbe Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

17 10. Exhibit A. which is attached to this Stipulation and incorporated herein by 

18 reference. contains emission limitations and other conditions•. including but not limited to: 

19 methods for determining compliance with emission limitations, requirements by which 

20 such emission limitations are made quantifiable and enforceable by the Department. and 

21 facility modification requirements, Exxon shall comply with the terms of this Stipulation, 

22 the emission limitations and other conditions set forth in Exhibit A lUld Attachments. 

23 II. lbe following Anaclunents are attached to Exhibit A and are incorporated 

24 tb~in and in this Stipulation by reference: 

25 Anachment I; Perfonnance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors. 

26 Attachment 2: Analytical Methods for Analyzing SOUI' Water Stripper 

27 Overheads for Hydrogen Sulfide and Precision and Accur.u:y Methods for 

4 
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the Sour WIIter Saipper Flow Meter. 

2 12. Upon written certification by the DeplU1mQlt that an Attachment bas been 

3 revised in IICcordance with the requiJ'ements of Exhibit A, lhc revision sball be deemed 

4 incorporated in Exhibit A and this Stipulation by reference. and shall be enforceable &om 

5 the date ofthe Department cenification. 

6 13. Disputes betWeen the parties. during the development of a RVised 

7 Attachment. u to whether a dnI1\ revision is in accordulce with the requirements of 

8 Exhibit A must be submitted to the Board prior to judicial review of the dispute. The 

9 Board will exercise reuonable diligence in rendering a determination an the disputed 

10 matter. This plII'llgr'IlPh shall not be coDStrued to preclude the Deparunent from diJ=dy 

I I seeking judicial enforcement of final Attachments or ofany other provision oflhis 

12 Stipulation or Exhibit A. 

13 14. For the exclusive purpose of implementing the sulfur dioxide emission 

14 control sUlllegy c:ontaincd in this Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachments, ARM 17.8.322 

15 shall be interpreted to mean that no person shall bum solid. liqUid., or gaseous fuels such 

16 that the aaKrepte sulfur content of all fuels burned within a plant during any day exceeds 

17 one pound of sulfur per million BTU f"ued. The rule shall be inteJPrCted to allow for a 

1g daily deviation of 0.1 pound ofsulfur per million BTU fired. The rule shall be interpreted 

19 to allow the blending of Ill! fuels burned in a plant during a given time period in 

20 determining the agaregate sulfur content for pwposes of the rule, and it shall not be 

21 construed to require blending or physical mixing of fuels at any given fumllCe or heater 

22 wilhin the plant complex. 

23 15. The Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attachmcnt5 shall become effective 

24 immediately upon Ihe issuance of an order by the Board in this proceeding. except wbe~ 

2S another effective date is specified in Exhibit A or Attachmcnt5. 

26 16. It is the intent of the parties lhat this Stipulation. Exhibit A. and 

27 Attachment5. after adoption and incorporation by Board order, shllli be submitted to the 

5 
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Environmental Protection Agency for review and approval as Ihe Exxon control strategy 

2 for the attainment and maintenance of the primary and secondary S02 NAAQS in 

3 Yellowstone County. as part of the State Implementation Plan. The Stipulation 

4 Requirements shall supersede any less stringent corresponding conditions penaining to SOl 

5 sources in any eldsting permit currently issued to Exxon. 

6 17. The Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attacbmcnts are intended to ~ 

7 attainment and maintenance oflhe primary and secondary NAAQS for.SOl . The 

8 Stipullltion. Exhibit A, and Attachments are not intended to address attainment or 

9 maintenance ofthe Montana Ambient Air Quality Standanb (MAAQS). 

10 18. nus Stipulation. Exhibit A, or Attachments may be subject to modification 

II upon the occurrence of cenain modifying conditions. Such modifying conditions include, 

12 but arc not lim..ited to, the following: 

13 (a) an EPA dc:tennination that the submitted plan is incomplete; 

14 (b) an EPA disapproval, either partial or complete. orlhe submitted phm; -IS (c) an EPA conditional approval or the submitted plan; 

16 (d) a detennination by EPA that this plan has failed to achieve or maintain the 

17 NAAQS;or 

18 (e) a demonstration by Exxon, utilizing Department and EPA approved dispersion 

19 modcling techniques (provided for in Appendix Wof40 CFR Part 51. These approved 

20 dispersion modeling techniques include. but are not limited to CTDMplus and ISC.), that 

21 the NAAQS can be achieved and maintained by implementing an alternative control plan. 

22 Such alternative control plans. include but are not limited to: 

23 (i) plans based upon a single emission limitation for several sources or stacks 

24 (emission bubbling or trading); 

25 (ii) a Slack height of 65 meters; or a taller Slack height that Exxon demonslI'Btes, 

26 through a fluid model Dr field study approved by the Department and EPA. is Oood 

27 Engineering Practice; 

6 
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(iii) an emission limiUltion thai varies in accordance with !he buoyancy flux of!he 

2 plume; or 

3 (iv) the realignmenl of emission. limitalions among !he emission points within a 

4 facility 

s 19. Pro~s for modification ofthis Slipulation, Exhibit A, and Attacbments 

6 shall be as follows: 

7 Board Approval 

8 a. Stipulation And ExhjbiJ. All modifications of!he text of Ibis StiP\llalion and 

9 E>d>ibit A shall require Issuanc:e ofa revised Board order. Minor and clerical COrRCtiOns 

10 may be made to Ibis Stipulation and Exhibil A by mutual agreemenl of1he parlies, without 

1 I the necessity for a revised Board order. 

12 b. Attachments. As provided in Paragraph 12, upon written cel1ificlltion by 

13 the Department thai an Attachmenl bas been revised in IICCOrdance wilh !he requirements 

14 of Exhibit A, lhc revision shall be deemed incorporaled in Exhibil A and this Stipulation 

1S by reference, withoul the necessily for a revised Board order. 

16 c. Implc:mentation APmJ>Yals. WhCTC Exhibit A or an Attachmenl aUlhorizes 

17 the Depanment and EPA to approve an allCma~verequirement or melhodology,the 

18 implemenUllion ofsuch approval shall nOI require issuull:e of a revised Board order. 

19 EPA Approyal for SIP Changes 

20 d. Stjpulaljon exhibit and Attachments. Following EPA approval pursuant to 

21 paragraph 16, aU modifications of the text of this Stipulation. Exhibil A. and Attachments 

22 shall require lhe approval of EPA under either subparaansph 19(f) or (g). To the extenl 

23 allowed Wlder federal requirements, minor and clerical corrections may be made by Dlutual 

24 agreement of the parties, without the necessity for formal approval by EPA. 

2:5 e. Implementation Approvals. Where Exhibit A or an Attachment authorizes 

26 Ihe Department and EPA to approve an altemalive requiremenl or methodology. such EPA 

27 approval shall be obtained undc:r either subparagraph 19(f) or (g). 

7 
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f. Title [ Procedures. Until the issuance ofa Title V operating pennit for 

2 ExxoD aud the' adoption of the enabling state administrative rule described in paragraph 

3 19(9), all nonclerical modifications to the text of this Stipulation. Exhibit A, or . 

4 Aaachments desc:ribed in paragraph 19(d), and al1 implementation approvals described in 

S subparagraph 19(e). shal1 be submitted to EPA under Title I of the fedcn1 Clean Air Act. 

6 The SIP revision proc:edurcs contained in 40 CFR Part SI Subpart F shall not apply to 

7 modifications and. approvals under 5ubparagraphs 19(d) and (e) thai constitute "minor 

8 modifications" os determined pursuant to subparagraph 19(h). 

9 g. TItle; V Procedures Title V operating permil revision procedures may be 

10 used to modify the SIP to include texlual modifications under subparagraph 19(d) and 

II imple;mentalion approvals under subpamgraph 19(e), provided that the following two 

12 conditions an: met: 

13 (I) Exxon bBs been issued a Title V operating permit and the State has adopled 

14 an enabling administrarive rule; thai complies with the federal requirements for -IS modificalion of SIP requirements through the Title V process; and 

16 (ii) the patticular modification of the plan or implementation approval penains 

17 to testing, monitoring, recordltccping. calculation, reponing, or operating requirements or 

18 methodologies. 

19 h. Minor Modifications. Wheo a modification or approval under subparagraph 

20 19(d) or (e) is proposed the Depanment shall consult with EPA 10 determine whether the 

21 modification or approval is a "major" or "minor" modification. Such determinations shall 

22 be made within 4S days from the aubmittal of the proposed modification or approval to 

23 EPA. 

24 20. Exxon does not waive; and expressly reserves its right to conlest any Board 

25 order or Department or federal action which, without the written consent of Exxon, 

26 modifies this stipulalion, Exhibit A, or Attaehments. 

27 21. Accordingly. lhe panies agree that the Board shall issue an order adopting 

8 
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the terms oflhis Stipulation, includina the emission IimitatiODS and other conditions 

2 contained in Exhibit A BOd Attachments. Except where another eff'eetive date is provided 

3 in Exhibit A or Attachments, upon adoption in a Board Order, the Stipulation, Exhibit A, 

4 and Attachments shall be enforceable by the DeparunenL 

5 

6 Dep_nent's __hi to be boahd b, the lema ofdtis 8lipalatioll is ewaditiolled upon the 

7 

8 

adoption .r&9••lIIiBaiBR ••_el .waacgi••, fur all &Iw a&clc4 iAd'lllricl ill tbi, mener, 

....Bi."_ itt lII.i•••_eR--.. .1H~1Io11:vlIimn. tI8 Bila _alhw. TM•••nditiell ef 

9 sub"aAlial ailAilaRC¥ .~_4_RI:y CQ tIwa iailial c,,_lalRllesi.., ar;l"paecl ~ lit. RlJUlI or 

10 b, &he U.S. EPA 8S 8 l Rtldi_ 5'1_. lIIul wlUcA _ adopted iii R:lpoA$e fQ 

II the SP,.leRer .rU_k 4, 1991 .amilg fer NviuB" e(&I\. BiIIiRg&4..",.1 SO. IOU", TW. 

13 cmi••io.., GQrA&I'ollCAtegies. b\lt docs exrend '0 end iltlcillde any "visionS Of SUCh emission 

14 "eAIa:Q1 arat......ulliRS "elA lilli" "ilaU_s- QF app.a1 o£"'. inilial adeplecl.AlIinioPI 

15 CQAtrgl aIAlI... 1ft lit••'_1 tll.1 _ inilial "GlAlI:l;Il ._-S)' il Mlaall)' a"epcecl'a)' &lte 

16 Belll'a er SPit" fer My eft". etH.'.1i iR....stri.. itt ,hi. RWtI8Fo ",bieR ill Ret 11.I'allBntially 

17 ..ilBi'... ift i15 .o_eA ,.__ te eNll Stip"'atioA er Itxbibit It., cither :Exxon or the Depart­

18 meut hid). iii a writing deli_creel to ~ ethel part)' and 10 the elhc:reffecled indlistriell in 

19 tbis ....Re....i,lIi" ,,~ de)o" .fMo.;"iA4il ",Rlt.R Reei". of cR. a!topl;"'" "'iCW..", itl ~opscn'~ 

20 10 Ibil Slipuhnion 

21 

22 Exxon Company, U.S.A. MontaDa Department of 
Environmental Quality 

23 

24 BY~ 
25 

26 
Date (p - ~ -2et 

27 
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BEFORE TIiE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

II 

12 

13 

14 

IS 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

In the Matter of the Application ) 
of the Department ofHealth and ) 
Environmental Sciences for Revision ) 
of the Montana State Air Quality ) 
Control Implementation Plan Relating ) 
to Control ofSulfur Dioxide Emissions ) 
in the BillingsILaurel Area, Affecting ) 
the Following Industries: Cencx. Inc. ) 
(Laurel); Conoeo, Inc.; Exxon Company, ) 
USA; Monlana Power Company, (J.E. ) 
Corette ancI F. Bird Plants); Montana ) 
Sulphur and Chemical Company; The ) 
Western Su~ar Company; and Yellowstone ) 
Energy LimIted Partnership. ) 

) 

FINDINGS OF FACT 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
AND ORDER ADOPTING 

STIPULATION OF
 
DEPARTMENT AND
 

EXXON
 

The Department of Environmental Quality (Department) bas requested an Order 

from the Board of Environmental Review (Board) adopting a sulfur dioxide control plan 

for Exxon. The control plan, together with the control plans for the other above-captioned 

industries. is intended to attain and maintain the SO, National Ambient Air Quality 

Standards ("NAAQS") in the BilIingslLaurel Area. ­
Pursuant to public notice, and on June 12, 1998, the Board conducted a hearing in 

Helena. Montana on the proposed revisions to the control plans. At the hearing an 

opportunity for comment was provided to the Department, the affected industries, and 

inte1'Csted membcTs of me public. Based on the record in this proceeding, the Board enters 

the folIowin& Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law and Order in regard to this matter: 

FINDINGS OF FACT 

I. The above-eaptioned matter was initiated in 1994 by a petition ofthe 

Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. The petition requested an Order from 

the Board of Health and Environmental Sciences adopting sulfur dioxide control plans for 

the seven named BilIingslLaurel industries. The sulfur dioxide control plans wen: 

developed in response to a March 4, 1993, letter from the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency (EPA) calling for revisions to Montana's sulfur dioxide State Implementation Plan 

(SIP). The Board of Health and Environmental Sciences approved six of the control plans 
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10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 
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24 

25 

26 

27 

in May of 1995. This Board approved the seventh plan (with corresponding revisions to 

the other plans) in August of 1996. On August 27.1996. Montana submitted the plans to 

EPA as a SIP revision. Prior to EPA action on the plans, minor adjustments to the Exxon 

plan were approved by this Board in FebruaJ)' of 1997. 

2. In February and June of 1997. without issuing a formal approval or 

disapproval of the initial control plans. EPA notified the Department of 5CVeral areas in 

which EPA had questions about the approvability of the SIP. After discussions with EPA 

and the affected industries. the Department. in January of 1998. committed to make 

revisions to the plans to address most of EPA's concerns. Negotiations between the 

Department and the affected BiIlingslLaun:1 industries have resulted in the set ofreviscd 

control plans currently before this Board. 

3. The sulfur dioltide control plan for Exxon is contained in the Stipulation. 

Exhibit A, and Attaehment(s) that are attached to this Order and are incorporated herein by 

reference. The Board has examined the Findings ofthe Stipulation and hereby ratifies and 

adopts them as the Board's Findings. In particular. the Board ratifies and adopts the 

Department's approval of a fluid modelina demonstration of good engineering practice 

(GEP) stack height for the FCC CO Boiler stack. perfonned by· Colorado State University, 

and the Department's determination that such approved fluid modeling demonstrated that a 

height of 76.7 meters is justified and creditable as good engineering practice height for that 

Slack in accordance with the requirements of40 CFR Pan 51. Subpan F. Section 51.100. 

including specifically paragraphs (ii), (jj). and (kk)(2) thereof. GEP guidelines. and the 

corresponding Montana requirements governing GEP. The Board also hereby ratifies and 

adopts the Department's determination in that Stipulation and attachments that Exxon shall 

receive credit for such height in the sening of emission limitations. Further. the Board also 

hereby ratifies and adopes the Department's determination that the recognition of an 

emission limitation for the FCC CO Boiler Stack that is based on the Fresh Feed Rate to 

the FCC Reactor as contemplated and approved by the parties in that Stipulation is not a 

2 
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prohibited or unlawful dispetSion technique for Exxon and the Board finds that Exxon is 

2 entitled to and shall receive emission limitation credit recognizing such technique. 

3 4. Exhibit A of the attached emission coutrol plao for Exxon contains language 

4 that has been lined out and initialed by both parties. The delctcd language consists of a 

5 compliance detcnnioation method for the Coker CO Boilcr when Coker Unit tlue gases are 

6 being burned in the Boiler. Aocording to the Department. data received after public notice 

7 in this matter raised a question about the BCCWllCy ofthe compliance detcnnination 

8 method. The parties request that the Board deletc the method from the cunent plan. 

9 conditioned upon the partics' proceeding immediately either to remedy the dcfects in the 

10 method or to develop an acceptable substitute. The parties have agreed to appear before 

II this Board at its next meeting with tbe result of their efforts to develop a compliance 

12 detennination method for the Coker CO Boiler. 

13 5. EPA has indicated that the Exxon emission control plan is deficient for 

14 

15 

federal purposes without an accurate compliance detennination method for the Coker CO 

Boiler. EPA indicated that deletion of the method from the attached plan would not, by 
_. 

16 iuelf, be a basis for EPA disapproval of the plan if the panics develop an acceptable 

17 compliance method for subminal to EPA after the next Board meeting. 

18 6. It is the intent of the parties that the attached emission control plan ror 

19 Exxon. after adoption and incorporation by Board Order. shall be submitted to the EPA foc 

20 review and approval as pan of the revised SO, SIP for the BiJlings/Laurcl area, subject to 

2 I revision as provided in the preceding paragraph. 

22 7. The Depanmcnt has issued public notice of the proposed revisions to the 

23 sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published. at least 30 days prior to the date of the 

24 hearing in this matter. by prominent advertisement in the affccted area.. A copy of the 

25 proposed revisions was made available for public inspection. 

26 CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

27 Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact. the Board hereby enters the following 

3 
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Air Pollution 

Conclusions of Law: 

J. The public has been provided with appropriate notice and an opponunity to 

participarc in this matter. Title 2. chapters 3 and 4. MCA. The federal requinoments for 

notice and bearing prior to adoption and 5Ubmittal of SIP revisions have been mel. 40 CFR 

§SI.I02. 

2. The Department is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan 

for the pre~tion,abatement, and control of air pollution in this state. Section 75-2­

I 12(2)(c). MCA. Fwther, under ARM 17.8.401(2)(c). the Department is the agency to 

detennine and approve a fluid model or a field study for the purpose of etlS\1ring that 

emissions from a stack do not result in excessive concenttatioDS of any air polluWlt as a 

result of atmospheric downwash. wakes, or eddy effects created by the source itself. or 

nearby strucrorcs or nearby terrain features. ~ 40 CFR §51.IOO(ii)(3). This Board 

hereby ratifies and adopts the Department's approvaJ oflbe fluid model study above 

referred to in the findings of fact. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes 

orTitle 75. Chapter 2, MCA. Section 75-2-111(3). MCA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the attached Stipulation. Exhibit A, and 

Attachment(s) is neccSSlllY to comply with the March 4. 1993. EPA request that the 

BillingslLawel SIP be revised. 

S. All Findings of Fact are hereby incorporated in these Conclusions ofLaw. 

QBJlE.B. 

Based on the foregoing Findings ofFact and Conclusions ofLaw.lT IS HEREBY 

ORDERED THAT: 

J. The sulfur dioll:ide control plan for Exxon set forth in the attached 

Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attaclunent(s) is adopted by the B<>ard and incorporated herein 

as pan of this Order. The stricken language in the attached Exhibit A pertaining to a 
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compliance detennination method for the Coker CO Boiler shall be deleted from the plan. 

2 TIle parties are directed to appear bd"ore this Board at its next meeting with the results of 

3 their efforts to develop an acc:eptable compliance detennination method for the Coker CO 

4 Boiler. In order for the BOlU'd to act on the matter at its next meeting. the public must be 

S given appropriate notice ofany proposed compliance dClennination method. 

6 2. This Order shalJ be enfon:ellble by the Department. 

7 3.. Modifications of this Order shaU only be by initiation of tile B.oar<! or by 

8 petition to the Board and the issuance ofa subsequent order revising this Order. 

9 

10 DAlED this/a-+b. day ofJune. 1998 

11 

12 

13 

By: e-~ 
CINDyi 
Chairpenon 
Board of Environmental Review 

14 -15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 
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Dated: 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

SECTION 2. 

(A) 

EXHIBIT A 

EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND OTHER CONDITIONS 

Exxon Company, USA 
Billings, Montana 

AFFECTED FACILITIES 

Plant Location: 

The Exxon Refinery is located about 3 miles northeast of Billings. The plant is located in Yellowstone 
County, Township 1 North, Range 26 East, Sections 24 and 25. 

Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(1) FCC CO Boiler 
(2) 
(3) Coker CO Boiler 
(4) 

F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater (F- I Crude Furnace/F-40 I Vacuum Heater) 

Minor Fuel Gas Sources: F-3 crude heater, F-3X hydrofiner heater, F-5 hydrofiner heater, F-700 
unit, F-201 unit, F-202 unit, F-402 unit, F-55 1 unit, F-65 1 unit, and standby boiler house (B-8 
boiler). 

Nonaffected Equipment and Facilities: 

Any equipment or facilities which have no effect on the nature or quantity of emissions of sulfur-bearing 
gases including, but not limited to, combustion equipment which is fueled exclusively with natural gas 01 

propane. 

DEFINITIONS 

The following definitions apply throughout this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(1) "Annual Emissions" means the amount of SO, emitted in a calendar year, expressed in pounds per 
year rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

Page 56.9.4.3 (2) 
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[Annual Emissions] = ?: [Daily Emissions] 

"Attachment # 1 'I means the "Performance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors", attached 
to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference. 

(2) 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

(3 j "Attachment #2"means the "Analytical Methods for Analyzing the Sour Water Stripper Overheads 
for Hydrogen Sulfide and Precision and Accuracy Methods for the Sour Water Stripper Flow 
Meter," attached to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference. 

Replace Pages: 

(4) "Calendar Day" means a 24-hour period starting at 12:OO midnight and ending at 12:OO midnight, 
24 hours later. 

Dated: 

( 5 )  "Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) of a Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 
60-minute periods in a day which are generally identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

( 6 )  "Contirruous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" means all equipment necessary to obtain an 
Hourly SO, Enassion Rate, provided each SO, concentr%tion, stack gas volumetric flow rate, fuel 
gas flow rate, and sour water flow rate monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling 
resolution of at least one concentration or flow rate measurement per minute and each hydrogen 
sulfide concentration monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at least one 
concentration measurement per three minutes Such equipment includes: 

(a) a continuous emission monitor (CEM) which determines sulfur dioxide concentration in 
a stack gas, a continuous stack gas volumetric flow rate monitor which determines stack 
gas flow rate, and associated data acquisition equipment; 

a continuous fuel gas monitor which determines hydrogen sulfide (H2S) concentration in 
fuel gas, a fuel gas flow rate monitor which determines total refinery fuel gas flow rate, 
and associated data acquisition equipment; and 

. 

(b)  

(c) a continuous sour water flow rate monitor which determines the sour water flow rate to 
the T-23 sour water stripper tower and associated data acquisition equipment. 

(7) "Daily Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate" means the average of the continuous twenty four (24) 
Hourly Average FCC Fresh Feed Rates over the course of a Calendar Day. 

(8) "Daily Emissions" means the amount of SO, emitted in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds per 
day rounded to the nearest pound. 
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Where: 

[Daily Emissions] = Z [Three Hour Emissions] 

Each Calendar Day is comprised of eight non-overlapping 3-hour periods. The Three Hour 
Emissions from all of the 3-hour periods in a Calendar Day shall be used to determine that day's 
emissions. 

"FCC Fresh Feed Rate" means the rate of material fed to the Fluid Catalytic Cracking (FCC) 
reactor expressed in thousands of barrels of material per day (kRD) and determined using the 
continuous flow rate meter required by Section 6(B)(6). 

"Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all Valid and complete 15-minute data blocks in 
a Clock Hour. Four (4) Valid and complete 15-minute data blocks are required to determine an 
Hourly Average for each monitor and source per Clock Hour. 

Exclusive of the above definition, an Hourly Average may be determined with two (2) Valid and 
complete ! 5-minute data blocks, for two of the 24 hours in any Calendar Day. 

A complete 15-minute data block for each sulfur dioxide continuous emission monitor, stack gas 
flow rate monitor, hydrogen sulfide concentration monitor, fuel gas flow rate monitor, and sour 
water flow rate monitor shall have a minimum of one (1) data point value; however, each monitor 
shall be operated such that all Valid data points acquired in any 15-minute block shall be used to 
determine that 15-minute block's reported concentration and flow rate. 

"Hourly SO, Emission Rate" means the pounds per Clock Hour of sulfur dioxide emissions from a 
source (stack, fuel gas, or sour water system) determined using Hourly Averages and rounded to 
the nearest one tenth of a pound. 

(a) For stack systems, SO, concentrations shall be measured in parts per million (PPM) on 
either a wet or dry basis. 

0 )  If the SO, concentration is measured on a wet basis, Exxon shall calculate the 
Hourly SO, Emission Rate using the following equation: 

Where: 

E, = Hourly SO, Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest 
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tenth of a pound; 
1.663 X 1 0-7 in (pounds/SCF)/PPM; 
Hourly Average SO, concentration in PPM; and 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate. measured on an actual wet 
basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in standard cubic 
feet per hour (SCFH). 

K =  
C, = 
QH = 

( i i )  If:hc SO, CGilCCfitiatiGfi i s  measured on a d v  basis, EXXOI: sha!l either instill, cperm,  
and maintain a continuous moisture monitor for measuring and recording the moisture 
content of the stack gases or determine the moisture content of the stack gases 
continuously (or on an hourly basis) and correct the measured hourly volumetric stack 
gas flow rates for moisture. Exxon shall calculate the Hourly SO, Emission Rate using 
the following equation: 

E, = K * C, * QH * (100 - %H2Q 
100 

U here: 

E, = 

K =  
C" = 
QH = 

Hourly SO, Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest 
tenth of a pound; 
1.663 X l o 7  in (pounds/SCF)/PPM; 
Hourly Average SO, concentration in PPM (dry basis); 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an actual wet 
basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in standard cubic 
feet per hour (SCFH); and 
Hourly Average stack gas moisture content, in percent by volume. %H,O = 

(b) For refinery fuel gas systems: 

( 9  H,S concentrations are measured on an actual wet basis in PPM; 

(ii) the fuel gas firing rate for the refinery fuel gas combustion units [listed in Section 
l(B)( I), (2), ( 3 )  and (4)] shall be measured at the refinery fuel gas header and shall be 
reported on an actual wet basis in standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH); and: 

(iii) the Hourly SO, Emission Rate shall be calculated using the following equation: 

E, = K * C, * QH 
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E, = 

K =  
CH = 

QH = 

Hourly SO, Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest 
tenth of a pound; 
1.688 X 10.' in (pounds/SCF)/PPM; 
Hourly Average fuel gas H,S concentration in PPM; and 
actual fuel gas firing rate in SCFH. 

Replace Pages: 

(c) For sour water stripper overheads (SWSOH) burning in the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack or the 
flare: 

Dated: 

( 9  the H,S concentrations in the sour water shall be determined in accordance with 
Attachment # 2  (or another method approved by the Department and EPA) and expressed 
in milligrams per liter; 

(ii) 

(iii) 

sour water flow rate shall be expressed in gallons per hour; and 

the Hourly SO, Emission Rate shall be calculated using the following equation: 

E, = K * C , * Q H  

Where: 
E, = Hourly SO, Emission Rate from burning of the sour water stripper 

overheads in the F-I Crude Furnace or the flare in pounds per hour 
rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound; 
1.57 XI 0-j in [(pounds-liters)/(gaIlons-mi~ligrams)]; K =  
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CH - 
QH = 

H,S concentration of the sour water in milligrams per 
liter, and 
sour water flow rate to the T-23 sour water stripper 
tower in gallons per hour 

- (d) For Coker C O  Boiler. 

(1) 

(111) 

Coker fresh feed rate shall be expressed in barrels per day (barreldday), and 

the Hourly SO? Emission Rate shall be calculated using the following equation 

E, =0.0817 * Q,, + 213.02 

Where: 
E, = Hourly SOz Emission Rate from firing Coker Unit flue gases in the Coker 

CO Boiler in poundk per hour and rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound: 
and 
Coker fresh feed rate in banels/day Q" = 

(1 2) "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up. shutting down, 
using fuel, or processing materials and SO, emissions are expected from the 
source or stack, except that: 

(a) for the FCC CO Boiler stack. start-up and shutting down shall only 
include time periods when gas-oil feedstock is being delivered to 
the FCC and 

(b) for the purpose of determining the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate 
for the sour water flow rate CEMS, Operating shall only include 
those periods when sour water stripper overheads are burned in the 
Rare or in the F- 1 Crude Furnace and exhausted up the F-2 
CrudcNacuum Heater stack. 

(1 3) "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR)" means the percentage of hours in a 
calendar quarter when CEMS derived Hourly SO, Emission Rate data are 
available for a source (stack, fuel gas, or sour water system) in comparison to 
the number of corresponding Operating hours for that source. 

If Exxon demonstrates. through the CEMS manufacturer's specifications and 
stack measurements, that stack conditions during certain periods of startup or 
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shutdown in the FCC CO boiler stack are beyond the design capabilities of the CEMS, then such 
periods shall not be considered Operating hours for determination of the QDRR. 

The (QDRR) for a source shall be calculated in accordance with the following equation: 

QDRR= X 100% 
OH 

Where: 

VH = 

OH = 

QDRR = 

Number of hours of Hourly SO, Emission Rate data that are also source Operating hours 
in a calendar quarter; 
Total number of source Operating hours in a calendar quarter; and 
Quarterly Data Recovery Rate. 

"Standard Conditions": 

(a) means 20.0"C (293.2"K, 527.7"R, or 68.O"F) and 1 atmosphere pressure (29 92" Hg) for stack gas 
emission calculations using the equatiodmethod in Section 2(A)( 1 ])(a); and 

(b) means 15.6"C (288.7"K, 520.0°R, or 60.3"F) and 1 atmosphere pressure (29.92" Hg) for refinery 
fuel gas emission calculations using the equation/method in Section 2(A)( 1 l)(b). 

"Three Hour Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate" means the average of three Hourly Average FCC Fresh 
Feed Rates in each of the eight non-overlapping three hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in 
thousands of barrels per day. 

Where: 

[Three Hour Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate] = Z IHourlv Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate1 
3 

Whenever the Hourly Average FCC Fresh Feed Rates are unavailable due to the failure of both the 
primary and back-up continuous flow rate meters required by Section 6(B)(6), a substituted Hourly 
Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate shall be used. The substituted Hourly Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate 
shall be the Hourly Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate determined for the Three Hour Period immediately 
preceding the Three Hour Period in which the continuous flow rate meter data first became unavailable. 

"Three Hour Emissions" means the amount of SO, emitted in each of the eight non-overlapping three 
hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds and rounded to the nearest pound. 
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Where: 

[Three Hour Emissions] = I: [Hourly SO, Emission Rates] 

Whenever Hourly SO, Emission Rates are unavailable and the facility is not Operating, zero pounds per 
hour shall be substituted for the missing Hourly SO, Emission Rates. 

(1  7) "Valid" means data that is obtained from a monitor or meter serving as a component of a CEMS which 
meets the applicable specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and control 
requirements of Section 6. 

SECTION 3. EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND FACILITY MODIFICATIONS 

may be subject to (hourly, daily, and annual) SO, emission limits in an air quality permit that are more restrictive than 
those presented here. In those instances where permit emission limits are more stringent, Exxon shall comply with those permit 
limitations 

(A) The following emission limitations shall apply whenever the Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership facility 
is receiving Exxon Coker unit flue gas or whenever the Exxon Coker unit is not operating: 

( I )  Refinery Fuel Gas Combustion from the following units: Coker CO Boiler, FCC CO Boiler, F-2 
CrudeNacuum Heater, F-3 unit, F-3X unit, F-5 unit, F-700 unit, F-201 unit, F-202 unit, F-402 unit. F- 

(3) 

55 1 unit, F-651 unit, and standby boiler house (B-8 boiler); 

(a) Combined Three Hour Emissions of SO2 from the Refinery Fuel Gas Combustion Units shall not 
exceed 92 4 pounds per three hour period; and 

(b) Combined Daily Emissions of SO.. from the Refinery Fuel Gas Combustion Units shsll not exceed 
739.2 pc-nds per Calcrdar Day 

F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater Stack: 

(a) Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack shall not exceed 271.4 
pounds per three hour period; and 

(b) Daily Emissions of SO, from the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack shall not exceed 2,171.2 pounds 
per Calendar Day. 

FCC CO Boiler Stack: 

(a) Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the FCC CO Boiler stack shall not exceed those values set forth 
in the following Table la. The three hour SO2 emission limitations from the FCC CO Boiler stack 
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less than 12.999 

13 000 to 13.999 

14.000 to 14.999 

15.000 to 15.999 

shall be determined by the Three Hour Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate, expressed in thousands of 
barrels per day (kBD), rounded up to the nearest whole barrel; and 

Table l a  

5886.8 

6052.0 

6103.7 

6130.6 

greater than 17.000 6280.4 

I 16.000 to 16.999 I 622 I .8 
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( 1 )  Coker CO Boiler stack (includes process exhaust gases and F-202 heater fuel gas firing emissions); 

a. 

b. 

Three Hour Emissions of SO;! from the Coker CO Boiler stack shaII not 
exceed 2,142.9 pounds per 3-hour period; and 
Daily Emissions of SO2 from the Coker CO Boiler stack shaI1 not exceed 
17,143.1 pounds per Calendar Day.” 

(2) Refinery Fuel Gas Combustion from the following units: FCC CO Boiler, F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater, F- 
3 unit, F-3X unit, F-5 unit, F-700 unit, F-201 unit, F-402 unit, F-551 unit, F-651 unit, and standby 
boiler house (B-8 boiler); 

(a) Combined Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the Refinery Fuel Gas Combustion Units shall not 
exceed 76.2 pounds per three hour period, and 

(b) Combined Daily Emissions of SO, from the Refinery Fuel Gas Combustion Units shall not exceed 
609.6 pounds per Calendar Day. 

(3) F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater Stack: 
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(a) Three Hour Emissions of SOz from the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack shall not exc 
pounds per three hour period; and 

(b) Daily Emissions of SO, from the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack shall not exceed 2, 
per Calendar Day. 

(4) FCC CO Boiler Stack: 

Dated: 

ed 271.4 

7 1.2 pounds 

(a) Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the FCC CO Boiler stack shall not exceed those values set forth 
in the following Table 2a. The three hour SO, emission limitations from the FCC CO Boiler stack 
shall be determined by the Three Hour Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate expressed in thousands of 
barrels per day (kBD), rounded up to the nearest whole barrel, and 

Table 2a 
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( I )  Exxon shall utilize appropriate maintenance, repair, and operating practices to control emissions of 
sulfur bearing gases from minor sources such as ducts, stacks, valves, vents, vessels, and flanges which 
are not otherwise subject to this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 
Exxon shall use good engineering judgement and appropriate engineering calculations to quantifj, 
emissions from activities that are not otherwise addressed by this Stipulation and Exhibit A but are 
known to contribute to emissions from sources listed in Section l(B). In addition, Exxon shall account 
for such emissions in determining compliance with all applicable emission limits contained in Section 3 

( 2 )  

Daily Average FCC Fresh Feed Rate Daily SO, Emission Limit (Ibs of SO, 
(kBD) per Calendar Day) 

less than 12 999 4 1,852.1 

13 000 to 13.999 43,882.7 

14.000 to 14.999 45,949.5 

15.000 to 15.999 47,732.5 

16 000 to 16.999 49,523 1 
_ _ _ _ ~ ~  ~~~~ ~~~~~~ ~ 

greater than 17.000 51,330.8 

(E) Facility Modifications 

Replace Pages: 

(1) By July 1, 1997, Exxon shall modify the FCC CO Boiler stack height to not less than 76.7 meters above 
ground level. For the purpose of the dispersion model in support of this Stipulation and Exhibit A, the 
good engineering practice stack height credit for the FCC CO Boiler stack is 76.7 meters. 

Dated: 

( 2 )  Exxon shall not restore fuel oil guns to the F-201 unit, F-202 unit, F-402 unit, F-551 unit, F-651 unit, F- 
700 unit, F-401 unit, F-3X unit, and the Coker CO Boiler. This is consistent with Section 3(B)(2) of 
Exhibit A of the Stipulation between the Department and Exxon dated April 21, 1995 and adopted by 
the Board through a Board Order on May 19, 1995 and Section 3 (F)(3) of Exhibit A of the Stipulation 
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( 5 )  

I -  -_ 

between the Department and Exxon dated July 16, 1996 and adopted by the Board through a Board 
Order on August 9, 1996. 

Exxon shall nut restore the fuel oil guns to the F-2 CrudcNacuurn Heater. F-3 and F-5 units. This is 
consistent with Section 3(F)(3) of Exhibit A of the Stipulation between the Department and Exxon 
dated January 28, 1997, and adopted by the Board through Board Order dared February 7,  1997 

Beginning January 1, 1998, Exxon shall bum the sour water stripper overheads in the FCC CO Boiler 
and exhaust those emissions through the FCC CO Boiler stack, except that the sour water stripper 
overheads may be burned in the F-1 Crude Furnace (and exhausted through the F-2 CrudeNacuum 
Heater stack) m - i d d k e  during periods when the FCC CO Boiler is unable to bum the sour water 
stripper overheads, provided that: 

(a) such periods do not exceed 55 days per calendar year and 65 days for any two consecutive calendar 
years, and 

(b) during such periods the sour water stripper system is operating in a two tower configuration. 

By January 1 ,  1998, Exxon s 
stripper overheads to the F-1 Crude Furnace or the flare. The electronic sensor shall be electronically 
integrated with the Data Acquisition System (DAS) to insure that each time the valve is opened (sour 
water stripper overheads to the F-I Crude Furnace or the flare) the DAS automatically records the date 
and time that the valve is opened and the length of time the SWSOH are directed to the F-1 Crude 
Furnace or the flare. Whenever the valve is opened, Exxon shall log the date and time and the reasons 
for such action. 

sor on the valve which supplies sour water 

SECTION 4. COMPLIANCE DETERMINATIONS 

(A) Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)(3) and (B)(4) shall be determined using 
data from the CEMS required by Section 6(B)( 1) and (2) and in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in 
Section 2(A)( I ) ,  ( S ) ,  ( 1  I ) ,  and (16) except when CEMS data is not available as provided in Section 2(A)( 16). 
Although the CEMS data is the method of demonstrating compliance on a 
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Dated: 

continuous basis, the data from the testing required by Seaion 5(A) or Section 6(C 
and D) shall also be used to demonstrate compliance. Notwithstanding the fact that 
f i ~ )  gas combustion emissions from the FCC CO BoiIer are measured by the fuel 
gas system CEMS and counted against the emission limitations contained in Section 
3 (A)(l) and (33)(2). such emissions are also measured by the FCC CO Boiler 
CEMS and shall be counted against the emission limitations contained in Section 3 
(AX3) (W4). 

(s) compliance with the combined emission limitation for the fuel gas combustion 
univ contained in Section 3(A)( 1) and (BX2) shall be determined by using Howty 
Average H,S concentrations and Hourly Average &el gas firing rates fiom the 
CEMS required by Section 6@)(3) and ( 8 )  and in accordance with the appropriate 
equation(s) in Section 2(A)(I). (8). (1 I), and (16) except when CEMS data is not 
kvailable as provided in Section 2(A)(16). 

"(C) Unless a CEMS, or CEMS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring Plan approved by the Department and EPA, is' 
required for compliance as specified in Section 6(B)(4), compliance with the emission limitations contained in 
Section 3(B)( 1) shall be determined in accordance with the equation in Section 2(A)(I l)(d). Whenever Coker 
Unit flue gases are being burned in the Coker CO Boiler, Esxon shall obtain hourly readings from the Coker 
unit fresh feed rate meter beginning with the first Clock Hour that Coker unit fltie gas is burned in the Coker 
CO Boiler. Exxon shall record those readings in units of barrels per day (barrelsiday) and maintain a log of the 
hourly readings. 

in oider to assure the continued reliability of the equation prescribed by Section 2(A)( 1 I)(d) and used to 
calculate Hourly SO, Emission Rates from the Coke: CO Boiler, Exxon shall sample the Coker unit reactor 
feed stream and analyze each of the required samples for sulfur content using ASTM Method 1552-83 or an 
equivalent method approved by the Department and EPA. The equation prescribed by Section 2(A)( 1 i)(d) 
shall be considered reliable for predicting SO, emissions from the Coker CO Boiler when reactor feed sulfur 
content is determined to be less than or equal to 5.1 I percent by weight. Esson shall conduct the required 
sampling in accordance with the following schedule and procedure. 

Exson shall collect one sample of Coker unit reactor feed for each Calendar quarter during any part of which 
Coker unit flue gases are burned in the Coker CO Boiler. Exxon shall collect the required quarterly sample 
within four hours of  the time the Coker unit flue gas stream is first routed to the Coker CO Boiler during each 
Calendar quarter. Exxon shall analyze that sample for sulfur content as soon as possible but no later than 5 
business days from the time the sample was collected. Exxon is not required to collect a reactor feed sample 
for any Calendar quarter during which no Coker unit flue gas is burned in the Coker CO Boiler. 

if the results of the required sampling and analysis indicate that the sulfur content of the reactor feed is in 
excess of 5.1 1 percent by weight, Exxon shall notify the Department of those results by the next business day 
following its receipt of  the results. Esson shall then work with the Department and. as appropriate. EPA to 
determine what additional actions, if any, may be necessary to provide assurance that the Coker CO boiler 
emissions remain within the limitations set forth in Section 3." e 

(D) I f  a CEMS or C&IS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring Plan approved by the 
Deparunent and EfPA is required, cornpIiance shall be determined using data from 
the: 

(1 )  CEMS and in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in Section 2(A)(1), 
(S), ( 1  l ) ,  and (16) except when CEMS data is not available as provided in 
Section 2(A)(16): or 

CEMS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring Plan approved by the Department 
and EPA and in accordance with the equations in Section 2(A)(l). (S), and 
(16). 

(2) 

(E) Whenever sour water stripper overheads are being burned in the F-1 Crude Furnace 
(and exhausted through the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack)-. 
compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)(2) and (BX3) 
shall-be determined using flow rate monitoring data from the CEMS required by 
Section 6(B)(9) and from sampling and analysis of the sour water feed to the T-23 
sour water stripper tower. Except for the first two hours aYter sour wafer stripper 
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overheads are directed to the F-1 Crude Furnace.w&&are, Exxon shall collect at least one sample from the 
sour water feed to the T-23 sour water stripper tower for each of the eight nonoverlapping.three hour periods in 
a Calendar Day. In addition, the time elapsed before collection of the first sample shall not exceed four hours. 
Exxon shall analyze the sample for H,S in accordance with the procedures contained in Attachment #2 (or 
another method approved by the Department and EPA) and Exxon shall use the results to calculate the Hourly 
SO, Emission Rate for each of the hours in the three hour period in accordance with the equations in Section 2 
(A) ( I ) ,  (8), ( 1  I), and (16). Notwithstanding the fact that fuel gas combustion emissions from the F-2 
CrudeNacuum Heater are measured by the fuel gas system CEMS and counted against the emission limitations 
contained in Section 3 (A)( 1) and (B)(2), such emission are also counted against the emission limitations 
contained in Section 3 (A)(2) and (B)(3) if for any reason source testing is conducted on the F-2 CrudeNacuum 
Heater stack. 

(F) By January 1 ,  1998, Exxon shall certify for the Department that the facility modifications described in Section 
3(E) have been completed and are permanent in nature. 

(G) Compliance with the facility modifications contained in Section 3(E) shall be determined by inspection by the 
Department once a year or whenever as necessary. 

Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements (H) 

(1) Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements contained in Section 6(A)(2) shall be 
determined in accordance with Section 2(A)( 13), with no exceptions for out-of-specification data or 
monitor downtime, except as provided in Section 6(A)(2). 

(2) For quarters in which Operating hours are reduced (short quarters), a determination of whether Exxon 
has violated the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) requirements in Section 6(A)(2)(b) shall 
include consideration of whether the reduced Operating hours made compliance with Section 6(A)(2)(b) 
unreasonable. 

(3) Upon determination that the CEMS is not functioning properly, Exxon shall implement short term 
corrective measures, and if necessary, long term corrective measures to accomplish, as expeditiously as 
practicable, either: 

(a) correction of the failure, or 

(b) development, installation (if necessary), testing, maintenance, and operation of a new CEMS or 
appropriate replacement portions of the affected CEMS. 

SECTION 5. EMISSION TESTING 
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SECTION 6. 

(A) 

In order to accurately determine the sulfur dioxide emission rates in pounds per hour for the FCC CO boiler 
stack and the Coker CO boiler stack [if a CEMS or CEMS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring Plan are required 
by Section 6(B)(4)], Exxon shall perform annual source testing using EPA-approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, Methods 1-4 and 6/6c as appropriate for this Stipulation and Exhibit A) or an equivalent method 
approved by the Department and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 
17.8.106). The annual Relative Accuracy Test Audits (RATAs) required by Sections 6(C and D) may 
substitute for the annual source tests provided that the flow rate RATA and the concentration RATA are 
performed simultaneously and additional calculations are made to determine and report the data in pounds per 
hour of sulfur dioxide. 

In order to accurately determine the hydrogen sulfide concentration in  parts per million for the fuel gas system, 
Exxon shall perform annual source testing using EPA-approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, 
Method 1 1 )  or an equivalent method approved by the Department and EPA, and in accordance with the 
Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 17.8.106). 

Exxon shall notify the Department in writing of each annual source test a minimum of 25 working days prior 
to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the Department). 

CONTINUOUS MONITORING 

CEM Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

( 1 ) "Unusual Circumstances" means circumstances which are unforeseeable, beyond Exxon's control, and 
which could not reasonably have been prevented or mitigated by Exxon. Such circumstances may 
include but are not limited to earthquakes, power outages, or fire, but do not include failures of any 
monitoring or metering equipment or associated data acquisition equipment unless such failures meet 
the following conditions: 

(a) prior to the failure, the equipment was installed, operated, and maintained in accordance with the 
requirements of Section 6; 

(b) upon failure, Exxon initiates the short term corrective measures and the long term corrective 
measures required by Section 4(H)(3); 

(c) within two working days of occurrence, Exxon notifies the Department's Permitting and 
Compliance Division by telephone of the occurrence of Unusual Circumstances, as defined herein; 
and 

(d) Exxon demonstrates, by utilizing properly signed contemporaneous CEMS operating logs and 
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other relevant evidence, in the first quarterly report following the failure that the failure meets the 
above conditions. 

( 2 )  Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(a) Notwithstanding the QDRR requirements specified in Section 6(A)(2)(b), whenever a source or 
stack is Operating, Exxon shall use best efforts to operate the associated CEMS in a manner to 
achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) that is technically feasible, 

(b) At a minimum, Exxon shall achieve the following QDRR requirements, unless prevented by 
Unusual Circumstances or by reduced Operating hours as provided in Section 4(H)(2): 

(i) for the FCC CO Boiler stack CEMS, refinery fuel gas system CEMS, and Coker CO 
Boiler stack CEMS [if required by Section 6(B)(4)(a)], Exxon shall achieve a QDRR for 
each CEMS of equal to or greater than 90%; and 

Replace Pages: 

(ii) for the sour water system CEMS (measures sour water flow rate to the T-23 sour water 
stripper tower), Exxon shall achieve a QDRR of equal to or greater than 90%. 

(e) In its evaluation of whether Exxon used best efforts to achieve the highest QDRR technically 
feasible, the Department will consider: 

(i) the design capabilities of the CEMS, including a demonstration made by Exxon (using 
manufacturer’s specifications and stack measurements) that stack conditions during 
certain periods of startup or shutdown in the FCC CO Boiler stack are beyond the design 
capabilities of the CEMS; and whether: 

(ii) Exxon has properly operated and maintained the CEMS, including the maintenance of an 
adequate spare parts inventory; 

(iii) Exxon has complied with the quality assurance requirements described in Section 6; 

(iv) Exxon has taken timely and appropriate action to correct a failure in the CEMS; and 

(v) Unusual Circumstances have occurred, as defined in Section 6(A)( 1). 

(d) Any time that a CEMS, including the associated data acquisition system, is not functioning 
properly, Exxon shall implement the short term corrective measures. and if necessary, the long 
term corrective measures required by Section 4(H)(3). 

Dated: 
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By December I ,  1997, Exxon shall install, operate and maintain a continuous emission monitor to 
measure sulfur dioxide concentrations from the FCC CO Boiler stack. 

By December I ,  1997, Exxon shall install, operate and maintain a continuous stack flow rate monitor to 
measure the stack gas flow rates from the FCC CO Boiler stack. 

By December I ,  1997, Exxon shall install, operate and maintain hydrogen sulfide (H2S) concentration 
monitoring at the refinery fuel gas header. By August 1, 1998, Exxon shall insure that the hydrogen 
sulfide (HIS) concentration monitoring at the refinery fuel gas header is capable of measuring H,S 
concentrations in fuel gas in the range of 0-1200 ppmv. 

After January I ,  1998, if Exxon exhausts Coker unit flue gas through the Coker CO Boiler stack more 
than 336 hours in a calendar quarter, Exxon shall within 180 days after the end of the calendar quarter: 

(a) install and certify in accordance with 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B and Method A-1 of Attachment 
# I  a portable continuous sulfur dioxide concentration monitor and a portable continuous stack f!ow 
rate monitor on the Coker CO Boiler stack; or 

(b) implement a CEMS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring Plan which has been approved by the 
Department and EPA. 

After installation and certification of the portable monitors (unless Exxon chooses to implement a 
CEMS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring Plan) required by Section 6(B)(4)(a), Exxon may remove the 
monitors from the Coker CO Boiler stack whenever Coker unit flue gas is not being exhausted through 
the stack. However, at any time after initial installation and certification of the monitors Exxon 
exhausts Coker unit flue gas through the Coker CO Boiler stack, Exxon shall within 48 hours: 

(a) reinstall the portable monitors at the same location on the Coker CO Boiler stack (including probe 
position in the stack); 

(b) perform a Cylinder Gas Audit (CGA) or Relative Accuracy Audit (RAA) which meets the 
requirements and specifications of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix F; and 

(c) operate the monitors in accordance with the quality assurance requirements of Section 6 as long as 
Coker unit flue gas continues to be exhausted through the Coker CO Boiler stack. 

Exxon shall operate and maintain a continuous flow rate meter to determine the Fresh Feed Rate to the 
FCC reactor. In addition, Exxon shall maintain a spare parts inventory (at a minimum, a spare 

- 

Replace Pages: Dated: 

I 

June 12, 1998 
Page: 19 of 53 

Page 56.9.4.3 (19) 



Volume IV 
Chapter 56 

Replace Pages: 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Dated: 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

transducer) that together with the FCC-specific Process Logic Control (PCL) module is capable of 
functioning as a back-up continuous flow rate meter to measure the Fresh Feed Rate to the FCC reactor. 
The back-up continuous flow rate meter shall be a completely redundant system capable of obtaining 
flow rate data in the event of the failure of the primary continuous flow rate meter required by this 
section. However, the back-up system may rely upon the in-pipe orifice plate and associated 
mechanical connections that are components of the primary continuous flow rate meter up to, but not 
including, the transducer. 

(7) Exxon shall operate and maintain a continuous flow rate meter to determine the fresh feed rate to the 
Coker linit 

(8) Exxon shall operate and maintain a continuous flow rate monitor on the refinery fuel gas header 

(9 )  Exxon shall operate and maintain a continuous flow rate monitor to determine the sour water flow rate 
to the T-23 sour water stripper tower. 

(L) CEM Performance Specifications 

(1) All continuous SO, concentration monitors and hydrogen sulfide concentration monitors required by 
this control plan shall: 

(a) be installed, certified (on a concentration basis), and operated in accordance with the performance 
specifications in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, Performance Specifications 2 and 7; and 

(b) be subject to and meet the quality assurance and quality control requirements (on a concentration 
basis) of 40 CFR Part 60 Appendix F including but not limited to: 

(1) daily calibration drift checks (zerokpan or U S )  using either electro- optical methods or 
certified calibration gas (however, in addition to the requirements of Appendix F at least 
one Z/S per calendar week must be conducted using a certified calibration gas), 

(ii) quarterly Cylinder Gas Audits (CGA) or Relative Accuracy Audits (RAA), and 

(iii) the annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA). 

( 2 )  Exxon shall notify the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit a minimum 
of twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

(D) Stack Gas Flow Rate Monitor Performance Specifications 
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SECTION 7. 

(A) 

( 1 )  All continuous stack gas flow rate monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a) be installed, certified (on a flow rate basis), and operated in accordance with Department Method 
A- 1 of Attachment # 1 : and 

(b) be subject to and meet (on a flow rate basis) the quality assurance and quality control requirements 
of Department Method B-1 of Attachment # 1. 

( 2 )  Exxon shall notify the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit a minimum 
of twenty-five ( 2 5 )  working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

Accuracy determinations for refinery fuel gas flow rate monitor and the FCC Fresh Feed Rate Meter shall be 
required at least once every 48 months or more frequently as routine refinery turn-arounds allow. Accuracy 
determinations for the sour water flow rate monitor shall be required at least once every 48 months and within 
three month prior to any scheduled shutdown of the FCC CO Boiler and shall be conducted in accordance with 
Attachment #2 (or another method approved by the Department and EPA). 

DATA REPORTING REOUIREMENTS 

Exxon shall submit quarterly reports on a calendar year basis, beginning with the first calendar quarter of 1998. 
The quarterly reports shall be submitted within 30 days of the end of each calendar quarter. The quarterly 
reports shall be submitted to the Department's Permitting and Compliance office in Helena and the Billings 
Regional Office. The quarterly report format shall consist of both a comprehensive electronic-magnetic report 
and a written or hard copy data summary report. 

The electronic report format and records structure shall require hourly CEMS data, stack temperature and 
calibration data to be submitted to the Department as required in Section 7(A). The data shall be submitted to 
the Department on magnetic or optical media, and such submittal shall follow the reporting format specified by 
the Department in 1996, as may be subsequently amended. The Department shall reserve the right to call for 
any necessary future revisions to the reporting format delineated in this Section. 

( 1 )  The electronic report shall contain the following: 

(a) Hourly Average SO, concentrations in PPM from the FCC CO Boiler stack, and Coker CO Boiler 
stack (if a CEMS is required by Section 6(B)(4) and YELP is not receiving Coker unit flue gas); 

(b) Hourly Average stack volumetric flow rates in SCFH from the FCC CO Boiler stack and Coker 
CO Boiler stack (if a CEMS is required by Section 6(B)(4) and YELP is not receiving Coker unit 
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flue gas); 
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(c) Hourly Average stack gas temperature in "F from the FCC CO Boiler stack and Coker CO Boiler 
stack (if a CEMS is required by Section 6(B)(4) and YELP is not receiving Coker unit flue gas); 

(d) Hourly SOz Emission Rates in pounds per Clock Hour from the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack 
(when sour water stripper overheads are being burned in the F-1 Crude Furnace), FCC CO Boiter 
stack, refinery fuel gas system, and Coker CO Boiler stack (when YELP is not receiving Coker 
unit flue gas and the Coker Unit is operating); 

Dated: 

(e) Hourly Average H,S concentrations in PPM from the refincry fuel gas system; 

(0 Hourly Average refinery fuel gas combustion units actual fuel gas firing rate (QH) as defined in 
Section 2(A)( 1 I)(b) in SCFH; 

(g) daily calibration data from the CEMS required by Section 6(B)( 1, 2, 3, and 4); 

(h) the Hourly Averege FCC Fresh Feed Rate; and 

(i) the Hourly Average sour water flow rate to the T-23 sour water stripper tower whenever sour water 
stripper overheads are being burned in the F-1 Crude Furnace or the flare. 

3\17 b 5  pflM 69 [ 0) the Hourly Average fresh feed rate to the Coker Unit. 

( 2 )  In addition to submitting the electronic-magnetic quarterly reports to the Department, Exxon shall also 

Exxon shall provide the Department with any data archived in accordance with this Section.. 

The quarterly written report shall consist of summarized CEMS or CEMS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring 
Plan data for Daily Emissions, Three Hour Emissions, Quarterly Data Recovery Rates, and text regarding 
excess emissions. The quarterly written report shall identify each time period when the sour water stripper 
overheads were burned in the F-1 Crude Furnace (and exhausted through the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater stack) 
or in the refinery flare and the number of sour water stripper towers in service at the time. 

record, organize and archive for at least five years the same data, and upon request by the Department, I 

(1) The following data shall be recorded, organized, reported, and archived for a minimum of five years: 

(a) Three Hour Emission Limitations for SO, from the FCC CO boiler stack; 

(b) Three Hour Emissions of SO, in pounds per three hour period from the F-2 CrudeNacuum Heater 
stack (when sour water stripper overheads are being burned in the F- I Crude Furnace), FCC CO 
Boiler stack. Coker CO Boiler stack (when YELP is not receiving Coker unit Rue gas and the 
Coker Unit is operating), and combined Three Hour Emissions from the fuel gas combustion units 
(listed in Section 3 (A)( 1 ) and 

Page 56.9.4.3 (22) 



Volume IV 
Chapter 56 

Replace Pages: 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Dated: 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

(B)(2), as appropriate); 

(c) Daily Emission Limitations for SO, from the FCC CO Boiler stack; 

(d) Daily Emissions of SO, in pounds per Calendar Day from the F-2 Crude/Vacuum Heater stack 
(when sour water stripper overheads are being incinerated in the  F-1 Crude Furnace), FCC CO 
Boiler 'stack, Coker CQ Boiler stack (when YELP i s  not ieceivlng Coker unit flue gas and the 
Coker Unit is operating), and combined Daily Emissions from the fuel gas combustion units [listed 
in Section 3 (A)( 1) and (B)(2), as appropriate]; 

, .  
g&,,t& 

(e) the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for each CEMS required by Section 6(B)(1), (2) ,  (3), (4), (8) and 
(9) expressed in percent; 

(9 the Operating hours during the calendar quarter for the sources or units associated with the F-2 
CrudeNacuuin stack or the flare (when sour water stripper overheads are being burned in the F-I 
Crude Furnace or the flare), FCC CO Boiler stack, Coker CO Boiler stack (when YELP is not 
receiving Coker unit flue gas and the Coker Unit is operating), and refinery fuel gas system; 

(g) the dates and times identifying each period of continuous monitoring system downtime during the 
reporting period, including quality control and quality assurance checks, and the nature of system 
repairs or adjustments; 

(h) the results of the quarterly CGA's or RAA's and flow rate checks, the annual RATAs required in 
Section 6(C and D), and the annual source tests required by Section 5(A and B); 

the results of any quarterly or annual quality assurance tests or checks associated with and required 
by a CEMS-Equivalent Alternative Monitoring Plan; 

(i) 

lj) any documentation whnch demonstrates that a CEMS failure meets the conditions of Unusual 
Circumstances; and 

(k) the dates and times that sour water stripper overheads are diverted from the FCC CO Boiler to the 
F-1 Crude Furnace or the flare, the reasons for the diversions, and corrective actions taken, as 
appropriate, to avoid future recurrence. 

the results of the sampling of Coker reactor feed and analyses for sulfur content required by Re; / lSCW 4w~J (1) 
"I71 03 C Section 4(c). 

(2 )  For each Calendar Day on which any emission limitations are exceeded, the written report shall identify 
the source or unit with excess emissions and include the following information in a report submittal as 
specified in Section 7(A): 

(a) total hours of operation with excess emissions, the Hourly SO, Emission Rates, and Three Hour 

June 12. 1998 
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SECTION 8. 

Emissions; 

(b) all information regarding reasons for operating with excess emissions; and 

(c) corrective actions taken to mitigate excess emissions. 

Upon request from a representative of the Department, EPA or Yellowstone County Air Pollution Control, 
Exxon shall provide Hourly SO, Emissions Rate data for any prior day not covered by the latest quarterly 
report for the sources or units covered by this control plan and listed in Section 1(B). 

By January I ,  2000, the Department shall reevaluate the reporting requirements of this Section and determine if 
revisions are necessary or desirable. The purpose of the reevaluation is to determine if the reporting 
requirements should be modified to more closely meet the informational needs of the Department and the 
public, and to reduce or simplify the requirements for Exxon while still providing the necessary information. 
Any revisions shall be made only after consultation with Exxon, consideration of the number and type of data 
requests made by the public, and the Department's emission inventory and compliance needs. 

ADDITIONAL REOUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

Except as otherwise provided herein, nothing in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachments shall be construed to alter 
Exxon's obligations under any other applicable state, federal and local laws and regulations, orders, and permit 
conditions. In any enforcement proceeding pertaining to such other requirements, Exxon reserves the right to raise any 
and all available equitable or legal defenses. 

SECTION 9. GENERAL CONDITIONS 

(A) Inspection - For purposes of ensuring compliance with this Exhibit A and Attachments, Exxon shall, pursuant 
to 75-2-403, MCA, allow the Department representative(s) access to all SO, emitting sources at the Exxon 
facility such that, the Department representative(s) may, pursuant to 75-2-403, MCA, enter and inspect, at any 
reasonable time, any property, premises, or place, except a private residence, on or at which an SO, emitting 
source is located or is being constructed or installed. The Department representatives shall be allowed to 
conduct surveys, collect samples, obtain emissions data, audit any monitoring equipment (CEMS), or observe 
any monitoring or testing, and conduct all other necessary functions related to this control plan. 

As provided in Section 75-2-105, MCA, Exxon may seek a court order declaring certain trade secret 
information as confidential and not a matter of public record. If Exxon claims that certain information is 
entitled to trade secret protection, the Department shall maintain such information as confidential pending 
issuance of a court order under Section 75-2-105, MCA, provided that Exxon initiate such court action within 
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14 days of delivering the infomation to the Department 

(B) Enforcement - Any violation of a limitation, condition or other requirement contained herein ("Stipulation 
Requirement") constitutes grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. If the incident causing the 
violation would also form the basis of a violation of ARM Title 17, Chapter 8, or of Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA, 
the Department shall not count the violation of the Stipulation Requirement as an additional or separate 
violation incident for penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 
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ATTACHMENT 1 
PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS FOR STACK FLOW RATE MONITORS 

(Includes Methods A-1 and B-1) 

METHOD A-1 
INSTALLATION AND INITIAL CERTIFICATION 

IN-STACK OR IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS 

1.0 FLOW MONITOR INSTALLATION AND MEASUREMENT LOCATION 

Install the flow monitor in a location that provides representative 
volumetric flow for all operating conditions. Such a location provides an 
average -:elocity of the flue gas flow over the stack or duct cross section, 
provides a representative SO, emission rate (in lb/hr), and is representative 
of the pollutant concentration monitor location. Where the moisture coaltent 
of the flue gas affects volumetric flow measurements, use the procedures in 
both Reference Methods 1 and 4 of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A to establish a 
proper location for the flow monitor. 

The Department recommends (but does not require) performing a flow 
profile study following the procedures in 40 CFR Part 60: Appendix A, Test 
Method 1, Section 2.5 to determine the acceptability of the potential flow 
monitor location and to determine the number and location of flow sampling 
points required to obtain a representative flow value. The procedure in 40 
CFR part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1, Section 2.5 may be used even if the 
flow measurement location is greater than or equal to 2 equivalent stack or 
duct diameters downstream or greater than or equal to 1/2 duct diameter 
upstream from a flow disturbance. If a flow profile study shows that cyclonic 
(or swirling) or stratified flow conditions exist at the potential flow 
monitor location that are likely to prevent the monitor from meeting the 
performance specifications of this Method, then the Department recommends 
either (1) selecting another location where there is no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition, or (2) eliminating the cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition by straightening the flow, e.g., by 
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monitor locations to minimize the effects of condensation, coating, erosion, 
or other conditions that could adversely affect flow monitor performance. 
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1.1 Acceptability of Flow Monitor Location 
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The installation of a flow monitor is acceptable if (1) the location 
satisfies the minimum siting criteria of Method 1 in Appendix A to 40 CFR Part 
60 (i.e., the location is greater than or equal to eight stack or duct 
diameters downstream and two diameters upstream from a flow disturbance; or, 
if necessary, two stack or duct diameters downstream and one-half stack or 
duct diameter upstream from, a flow disturbance), (2) the results of a flow 
profile study, if performed, are acceptable (i.e., there are no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow conditions), and (3) the flow monitor satisfies 
the performance specifications of this Method. If the flow monitor is 
installed in a location that does not satisfy these physical criteria, but the 
monlLor achieves the performance specifications of this Method, then the 
Department and EPA may certify the location as acceptable. 

1.2 Alternative Flow Monitoring Location 

Dated: 

Whenever the flow monitor is installed in a location that is greater 
than or equal to two stack or duct diameters downstream and greater or equal 
to one-half diameter upstream from a flow disturbance, and/or in a location 
that is acceptable based on a flow profile study, but nevertheless the monitor 
does not achieve the performance specifications of this Method, perform 
another flow profile study (the procedures described in 40 CFR Part 6 0 ,  
Appendix A, Method 1, Section 2.5 may be used) to select an alternative flow 
monitoring installation site. 

Whenever the owner or operator successfully demonstrates that 
modifications to the exhaust duct or stack (such as installation of 
straightening vanes, modifications of ductwork, and the like) are necessary 
for the flow monitor to meet the performance specifications, the Department 
and EPA may approve an interim alternative flow monitoring methodology and an 
extension to the required certification date for the flow monitor. 
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Where no location exists that satisfies the physical siting criteria in 
section 1.1, where the results of flow profile studies performed at two or 
more alternative flow monitor locations are unacceptable, or where 
installation of a flow monitor in either the stack or the ducts is 
demonstrated to be technically infeasible, the owner or operator may petition 
the Department and EPA for an alternative method for monitoring flow. 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

2.0 FLOW MONITOR EQUIPMENT SPECIFICATIONS 
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2.1 Instrument Span - General Requirements 

Dated: 

In implementing Section 2.1.1 of this Method, to the extent practicable, 
measure at a range such that the majority of readings obtained during normal 
opernrior, are between 25 and 75 percent of full-scale range of the instrument. 

2.1.1 Instrument Span for Flow Monitors 

Select the full-scale range of the flow monitor so that it is consistent 
with Section 2.1 of this Method, and can accurately measure all potential 
volumetric flow rates at the flow monitor installation site. Establish the 
span value of the flow monitor at a level which is approximately 80% of the 
full-scale range and 125% of the maximum expected flow rate. Based upon the 
span value, establish reference values for the calibration error test in 
accordance with Section 2.2.1. 

If the volumetric flow rate exceeds the flow monitor's ability to 
accurately measure and record values, adjust the full-scale range, span value, 
and reference values as described above and in Section 2 .2 .1 .  Record the new 
span value and report the new span value and reference values as parts of the 
results of the calibration error test required by Method B-1. Whenever the 
span value is adjusted, use reference values for the calibration error test 
based on the new span value. 

2.2 Flow Monitor Design for Quality Control Testing 
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Design all flow monitors to meet the applicable performance 
specifications of this Method. 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

2.2.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error Test 

Design and equip each flow monitor to allow for a daily calibration 
error test consisting of at least two reference values: (1) Zero to 20 
percent of span or an equivalent reference value (e.g., pressure pulse or 
electronic signal) and (2) 50 to 70 percent of span. Flow monitor response, 
both before and after any adjustment, must be capable of being recorded by the 
data acquisition and handling system. Design each flow monitor to allow a 
daily calibration error test of (1) the entire flow monitoring system, from 
and including the probe tip (or equivalent) through and including the data 
acquisition and handling system, or (2) the flow monitoring system from and 
including the transducer through and including the data acquisition and 
handling system 

2.2.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Design and equip each flow monitor in a manner to minimize interference 
due to moisture. Design and equip each flow monitor with a means to detect, 
on at least a daily basis, pluggage of each sample line and sensing port, and 
malfunction of each resistance temperature detector (RTD), transceiver or 
equivalent. 

Design and equip each differential pressure flow monitor to provide (1) 
an automatic, periodic back purging (simultaneously on both sides of the 
probe) or equivalent method of sufficient force and frequency to keep the 
probe and lines sufficiently free of obstructions on a least a daily basis to 
prevent velocity sensing interference, and (2) a means for detecting leaks in 
the system on a least a quarterly basis (manual check is acceptable}. 

Design and equip each thermal flow monitor with a means to ensure on at 
least a daily basis that the probe remains sufficiently clean to prevent 
velocity sensing interference. 
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Design and equip each ultrasonic flow monitor with a means to ensure on 
at least a daily basis that the transceivers remain sufficiently clean (e.g., 
backpurging system) to prevent velocity sensing interference. 

3.0 FLOW MONITOR PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS 

3.1 Flaw Monitor Calibration Error 

The calibration error of flow monitors shall not exceed 3.0 percent 
based upon the span of the instrument as calculated using Equation A-1 of this 
Method. 

3.2 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Except as provided in this Section, the relative accuracy for flow 
monitors, where volumetric gas flow is measured in scfh, shall not exceed 
20.0 percent. For affected units where the average of the flow monitor 
measurements of gas velocity during the relative accuracy test audit is less 
than or equal to 10.0 fps, the mean value of the flow monitor velocity 
measurements shall not exceed k2 .0  fps of the reference method mean value in 
fps wherever the relative accuracy specification above is not achieved. 

4.0 DATA ACQUISITION AND HANDLING SYSTEMS 

Automated data acquisition and handling systems shall: (1) read and 
record the full range of pollutant concentrations and volumetric flow from 
zero through span; and (2) provide a continuous record of all measurements 
and required information in an electronic format specified by the Department 
and capable of transmission via an IBM-compatible personal computer diskette 
or other electronic media. These systems also shall have the capability of 
interpreting and converting the individual output signals from a pollutant 
concentration monitor and a flow monitor to produce a continuous readout of 
pollutant mass emission rates in pounds per hour. 
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5.0 INITIAL FLOW MONITOR CERTIFICATION TESTS AND PROCEDURES 

5.1 Flow Monitor Pretest Preparation 

Install the components of the continuous flow monitor as specified in 
Sections 1.0, 2.0, and 3 . 0  of this Method, and prepare each system component 
and the combined system for operation in accordance with the manufacturer's 
written instruction. Operate the unit(s) during each period when measurements 
are made. 

5.2 7-Day Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Measure the calibration error of each flow monitor according to the 
following procedures. 

Introduce the reference signal corresponding to the values specified in 
Section 2.2.1 of this Method to the probe tip (or equivalent), or to the 
transducer. During the 7-day certification test period, conduct the 
calibration error test once each day while the unit is operating (as close to 
24-hour intervals as practicable). Record the flow monitor responses by 
means of the data acquisition and handling system. Calculate the calibration 
error using Equation A-1 of this Method. 

Do not perform any corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual 
adjustment to the flow monitor during the 7-day certification test period 
other than that required in the monitor operation and maintenance manual. If 
the flow monitor operates within the calibration error performance 
specification, (i-e., less than or equal to 3 percent error each day and 
requiring no corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual adjustment 
during the 7-day test period) the flow monitor passes the calibration error 
test portion of the certification test. Whenever automatic adjustments are 
made, record the magnitude of the adjustments. Record all maintenance and 
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required adjustments. Record output readings from the data acquisition and 
handling system before and after all adjustments. 

Replace Pages: 

5.3 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Dated: 

Within 90 days of installation concurrent relative accuracy test audits 
may be performed by conducting simultaneous SO, concentration and volumetric 
flow relative accuracy test audit runs, or by alternating an SO, relative 
accuracy test audit run with a flow relative accuracy test audit run until all 
relative accuracy test audit runs are completed. Where two or more probes are 
in the same proximity, care should be taken to prevent probes from interfering 
with each other's sampling. For each SO, pollutant concentration monitor and 
each flow monitor, calculate the relative accuracy with data from the relative 
accuracy test audits. 

Perform relative accuracy test audits for each flow monitor at normal 
operating load expressed in terms of percent of flow monitor span. If a flow 
monitor fails the relative accuracy test, the relative accuracy test audit 
must be repeated. 

Complete each relative accuracy test audit within a 7-day period while 
the unit is operating in a normal condition. Do not perform corrective 
maintenance, repairs, replacements or adjustments during the relative accuracy 
test audit other than as required in the operation and maintenance manual. 

5.3.1 Calculations 

Using the data from the relative accuracy te,st audits, calculate 
relative accuracy in accordance with the procedure and equations specified in 
Section 6 of this Method. 

5.3.2 Reference Method Measurement Location 

Select a location for reference method measurements that is (1) 
accessible; (2) in the same proximity as the monitor or monitoring system 
location; and (3) meets the requirements of Method 1 (or 1A) of 40 CFR Part 
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60, Appendix A for volumetric flow, except as otherwise indicated in this 
Section. 

5.3.3 Reference Method Traverse Point Selection 

Select traverse points that (1) ensure acquisition of representative 
samples of pollutant concentration, moisture content, temperature, and flue 
gas flow rate over the flue cross section; and (2) meet the requirements of 
Method 1 (or 1A) (for volumetric flow), and Method 4 (for moisture 
determination) in 40 CFR part 60 ,  Appendix A. 

5.3.4 Sampling Strategy 

Conduct the reference method tests so they will yield results 
represen%ative of the moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate 

Conduct any moisture measurements that may be needed simultaneously wikh the 
flue gas flow rate measurements. To properly correlate volumetric flow rate 
data with the reference method data, mark the beginning and end of each 
reference method test run (including the exact time of day) on the individual 
chart recorder(s) or other permanent recording device(s). 

it and can be correlated with the flow monitor measurements. 

5.3.5 Correlation of Reference Method and Continuous Emission Monitoring 
System 

Confirm that the monitor or monitoring system and reference method test 
results are on consistent moisture, pressure, and temperature basis (e.g., 
since the flow monitor measures flow rate on a wet basis, Method 2 test 
results must also be on a wet basis). Compare flow-monitor and reference 
method results on a scfh basis. Also consider the response time of the flow 
monitoring system to ensure comparison of simultaneous measurements. For each 
relative accuracy test audit run, compare the measurements obtained from the 
flow monitor against the corresponding reference method values. Tabulate the 
paired data in a table similar to the one shown in Figure 1. 

5.3.6 Number of Reference Method Tests 
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Perform a minimum of nine sets of paired monitor (or monitoring system) 
and reference method test data for every required relative accuracy test 
audit. Conduct each set within a period of 30 to 60 minutes. 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
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The tester may choose to perform more than nine sets of reference method 
tests. If this option is chosen, the tester may reject a maximum of three 
sets of the test results as long as the total number of test results used to 
determine the relative accuracy is greater than or equal to nine. Report all 
data, including the rejected data, and reference method test results. 

Replace Pages: 

5.3.7 Reference Methods 

Dated: 

The following methods from 4 0  CFR Part 6 0 ,  Appendix A or their approved 
alternatives are the reference methods for performing relative accuracy test 
iudits: Method 1 or I A  for siting; Method 2 (or 2A, 2 C ,  or 2D as appropriate) 
€or velocity; and Method 4 €or moisture. 

6.0 CALCULATIONS 

6.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error (Drift) 

For each reference value, calculate the percentage calibration error 
based upon span using the following equation: 

(EQ. A- 1) 
CE = ~ ( R - A ) x  100 

S 

Where : 

CE = Calibration error; 
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this Method; 
A = Actual flow monitor response to the reference value; and 
S = Flow monitor span. 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

Whenever the flow rate exceeds the monitor's ability to measure and 
record values accurately, adjust the span to prevent future exceedances. If 
process parameters change or other changes are made such that the expected 
flue gas velocity may change significantly, adjust the span to assure the 
continued accuracy of the monitoring system. 

6.2 Relative Accuracy for Flow Monitors 

Anal-yze the relative accuracy test audit data from the reference method 
tests for flow monitors using the following procedures. Summarize the results 
on a data sheet. An example is shown in Figure 1. Calculate the mean of the 
monitor or monitoring system measurement values. Calculate the mean of the 
reference method values. Using data from the automated data acquisition and 
handling system, calculate the arithmetic differences between the reference 
method and monitor measurement data sets. Then calculate the arithmetic mean 
of the difference, the standard deviation, the confidence coefficient, and the 
monitor or monitoring system relative accuracy using the following procedures 
and equations. 

6.2.1 Arithmetic Mean 

Calculate the arithmetic mean of the differences, a, of a data set as 
follows. 

Where: 
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n=Number of data points 
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pdi = Algebraic sum of the individual differences d, 
,=1 

d, = The difference between a reference method value and the corresponding 
continuous flowrate monitoring system value (RM,-FR,) at a given point in time 
i. 

When calculating the arithmetic mean of the difference of a flow monitor 
data set, be sure to correct the monitor measurements for moisture if 
applicable. 

6.2.2 Standard Deviation 

Calculate the standard deviation, S, of a data set as follows: 

n 

(Eq. A-3) 

6.2.3 Confidence Coefficient 

Calculate the confidence coefficient (one-tailed), cc, of a data set as 
follows . 
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where : 

=t value (see Table 2 )  025 

TABLE 2 T-VALUES 

n- 1 

1 . . . . . . . 
- 

L . . . . . . . 
3 . . . . . . . 
4 . .  . . ~ . .  
5 . . . . . . . 
6 . . . . . . . 
7 . . . . . . . 
8 . . . . . . . 
9 . . . . . . . 
10. - . . . . 
11.. . - .  - 

t@. 025 

1 2  - 706 
4 .303 
3 . 1 8 2  
2 . 7 7 6  
2 . 5 7 1  
2 - 4 4 7  
2 . 3 6 5  
2.306 
2 .262 
2 . 2 2 8  
2 - 2 0 1  

n- 1 

1 2  
13 
14 
15  
1 6  
1 7  
18 
1 9  
20 
2 1  
22 

t@. 025 

2 .179 
2 . 1 6 0  
2 . 1 4 5  
2 . 1 3 1  
2.120 
2 . 1 1 0  
2 . 1 0 1  
2 .093 
2 .086 
2 .080 
2 .074 

n- 1 

23 
24 
25 
26 
2 7  
28 
29 
30  
40  
60 

>60 

(Eq. A-4) 

025 

I. 069 
2 .064 
2 . 0 6 0  
2 . 0 5 6  
2 .052 
2 .048 
2.045 
2 .042 
2 . 0 2 1  
2 . 0 0 0  
1 . 9 6 0  
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6 . 2 . 4  Relative Accuracy 

Calculate the relative accuracy of a data set using the following 
equation. 

where : 

RM = Arithmetic means of the reference method values. 

(Eq. A - 5 )  

= The absolute value of the mean difference between the reference 
method values and the corresponding continuous flow monitor values. 

Icc I= The absolute value of the confidence coefficient . 
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FIGURE 1.-RELATIVE ACCURACY DETERMINATION (FLOW MONITORS) 

Confidence coefficient 11 
Relative accuracy 

* Make sure RM and M are on a consistent moisture basis. 

Replace Pages: Dated: 

June 12, 1998 
Page: 39 of 53 

Page 56.9.4.3 (39) 



STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL, 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

METHOD B-1 
ON-GOING QUALITY ASSURANCE AND QUALITY CONTROL PROCEDURES 

FOR IN-STACK AND IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
Air Pollution 
Control Program 

1.0 FREQUENCY OF FLOW MONITOR TESTING 

Replace Pages: 

A summary chart showing each quality assurance test and the frequency at 
which each test is required is located at the end of this Method in Table 1. 

Dated: 

1.1 Daily Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor perform the following assessments during each day 
in which the unit is operating. These requirements are effective as of the 
date wben the monitor or continuous emission monitoring system completes 
certification testing. 

1.1.1 Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Test, compute, and record the calibration error of each flow monitor at 
least once on each operating day. Introduce the reference values (specified 
in section 2.2.1 of Method A-1) to the probe tip (or equivalent) or to the 
transducer. Record flow monitor output from the data acquisition and handling 
system before and after any adjustments to the flow monitor. Keep a record of 
all maintenance and adjustments. Calculate the calibration error using 
Equation A-1 in Method A-1. 

1.1.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Perform the daily flow monitor interference checks specified in section 
2 . 2 . 2  of Method A-1 at least once per operating day (when the unit(s) operate 
for any part of the day). 

1.1.3 Flow Monitor Recalibration 

Adjusts the calibration, at a minimum, whenever the daily calibration 
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error exceeds the limits of the applicable performance specification for the 
flow monitor in Method A-1. Repeat the calibration error test procedure 
following the adjustment or repair to demonstrate that the corrective actions 
were effective. 

1.1.4 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when either the low or high level 
reference value calibration error exceeds 6 . 0  percent based upon the span 
value for five consecutive daily periods or 12.0 percent for any daily period. 
The out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed 
calibration error test and ends with the hour of completion following an 
effective recalibration. Whenever the failed calibration, corrective action, 
and effective recalibration occur within the same hour, the hour is not out of 
control if two or more complece and valid readings are obtained during that 
hour. An out-of-control period also occurs whenever interference of a flow 
mouitor is identified. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of 
completion of the failed interference check and ends with the hour of 
completion of an interference check that is passed. During any period that 
the flow monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating 
emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery 
requirements. 

1.1.5 Flow Monitor Data Recording 

Record and tabulate all calibration error test data according to month, 
day, clockhour, and magnitude in scfh. Program monitors that automatically 
adjust data to the corrected calibration values (e.g., microprocessor control) 
to record either: (1) The unadjusted flow rate measured in the calibration 
error test prior to resetting the calibration or (2) the magnitude of any 
adjustment. Record the following applicable flow monitor interference check 
data: (1) sample line/sensing port pluggage, and (2) malfunction of each 
RTD, transceiver, or equivalent. 

1.2 Quarterly Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, conduct a quarterly stack velocity and flow rate 
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check by performing a velocity traverse and visual inspection of the pitot 
tubes. Perform the following assessments during each calendar quarter in 
which the unit operates. This requirement is effective as of the calendar 
quarter following the calendar quarter in which the flow monitor is 
provisional certified. 

1.2.1 Flow Monitor Leak Check 

For differential pressure flow monitors, perform a leak check of all 
sample lines (a manual check is acceptable) at least once during each unit 
operating quarter. Conduct the leak checks no less than two months apart. 

1.2.2 Flow Monitor Flow Rate Check 

Once during each operating quarter and for each flow monitor, pe7:form a 
flow rate check by completing a single velocity traverse, calculating the 
associated average flow rate, and comparing the average flow with the 
concurrent flow measured by the continuous flow monitor. The flow rate check 
shall be performed at normal operating rates or load level. The flow rate 
check shall be performed in accordance with Section 5.3 of Method A-1 as 
appropriate for a single traverse. The difference (PD)  between the average 
flow rate determined by the single velocity traverse and the continuous flow 
monitor shall not exceed 20 percent as determined by equation B-1. If the 
single velocity traverse fails to meet the 20% difference specification, the 
owner/operator may conduct an additional single velocity traverse or a 
complete Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) in accordance with Section 5 . 3  of 
Method A-1 in order to demonstrate compliance with the 20% difference or 20% 
relative accuracy requirements. 

PD = TF - FR x 100 
TF 

(Eq. B-1) 

Where : 

PD = Percent Difference; 
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TF = Traverse Flow (scfh) ; 
FR = Continuous Flow Monitor Flow (scfh); and 
TF and FR are on a consistent moisture basis. 

If t.he Relative Accuracy of the latest annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit 
(RATA) conducted pursuant to Section 1.3.1 is less than lo%, the single 
velocity traverse flow rate check may be discontinued. However, if future 
RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10% or greater, performance of the 
single velocity traverse flow rate check shall resume. 

1.2.3 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when a flow monitor fails the quarterly 
flow rate check (the difference between the average flow rate determined by 
the velocity traverse and the continuous flow monitor exceeds 2 0 % ) ,  the visual 
inspection of the pitot tube indicates pluggage or wear, or if a sample line 
leak is detected. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of Lhe 
failed flow rate check, visual inspection, or leak check and ends with the 
hour of a satisfactory flow rate check, RATA, leak check, or cleaning or 
replacement of the pitot tube. During any period that the flow monitor is 
out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission compliance 
nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

1.3 Annual Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, perform the following assessments once annually. 
This requirement is effective as of the calendar quarter in which the monitor 
or continuous emission monitoring system is provisionally certified. 

1.3.1 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy Test Audit 

For flow monitors, relative accuracy test audits shall be performed 
annually. The relative accuracy audit shall be performed at the normal 
operating rate or load level (with a minimum of 9 paired velocity traverses). 

procedures and specifications of Method A-1. 
The relative accuracy test audit shall be conducted according to the 
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An out-of-control period occurs under any of the following conditions: 
(1) the relative accuracy of a flow monitor exceeds 2 0 . 0  percent or (2) for 
low flow situations (510.0 fps), the flow monitor mean value (if applicable) 
exceeds t 2 . 0  fps of the reference method mean whenever the relative accuracy 
is greater than 20.0 percent. For flow relative accuracy test audits, the 
out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed 
relative accuracy test audit and ends with the hour of completion of a 
satisfactory relative accuracy test audit. During any period that the flow 
monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission 
compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

Replace Pages: 

TABLE 1.-FLOW MONITOR QUALITY ASSURANCE TEST REQUIREMENTS 

Dated: 

Test 

Calibration Error 

Interference (flow) 
( 2  pt.) 

Visual probe check 

Flow rate check 
(single traverse) 

Leak (flow) 

RATA (flow) 

QA test frequency requirements 

Daily 

X 

X 

Quarter 1 y 

X 

XI 

X2 

Annual 

X 

The owner/operator has an option to perform a RATA if the quarterly 
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flow rate check (single traverse) fails specifications. In addition, if 
the Relative Accuracy determined by the latest RATA is less than lo%, 
the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check may be 
discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 
10% or greater, performance of the quarterly single velocity traverse 
flow rate check shall resume. 
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* The leak check requirement only applies to differential pressure flow 
rate monitors and does not apply to thermal or ultrasonic flow rate 
monitors. 
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ATTACHMENT # 2 
ANALYTICAL METHODS FOR ANALYZING THE SOUR WATER STRIPPER OVERHEADS FOR HYDROGEN 
SULFIDE AND PRECISION AND ACCURACY METHODS FOR THE SOUR WATER STRIPPER FLOW METER 

METHOD #6A-1 

ANALYTICAL METHOD FOR ANALYZING THE SOUR WATER STRIPPER FEED FOR 
HYDROGEN SULFIDE (H,S) 

(October 1999) 

1.0 SCOPE AND APPLICATION 

This method is applicable to the measurement of total and dissolved sulfides in sour 
water produced by the refinery. Acid insoluble sulfides are not measured by the use 
of this test. (Copper sulfide is the only common sulfide in this class). 

2.0 SUNMARY OF METHOD 

Excess iodine is added to a sample which has b e m  treated with zinc acetate to produce 
zinc sulfide. The iodine oxidizes the sulfide to sulfur under acidic conditions. The 
excess iodine is back titrated with sodium thiosulfate. 

3 . 0 COMMENTS 
Reduced sulfur compounds, such as sulfite, thiosulfate and hydrosulfite, which 
decompose in acid may yield erratic results. A l s o ,  volatile iodine-consuming 
substances such as mercaptans will give high results. 

The sample source is hot and under pressure. 

The volumes of preservative and the normality of the reagents have been modified from 
the referenced methods. The modifications are to make the method appropriate for the 

I 
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expected high concentrations of sulfide in the samples. The method calculations are 
also modified to correct for the sample dilution from the preservative. 

4.0 APPARATUS 

4.1 

4.2 

Ordinary laboratory glassware. 

130 ml HDPE bottles. These bottles are pre-charged with preservative. For the 
sour water stripper feed inlet the bottle contains 5 ml of zinc acetate and 10 
ml of sodium hydroxide. 

5 . 0  REAGENTS 

5.1 Hydrochloric acid, HC1, 6 N 

5.2 Standard iodine solution, 0.1000 N: Dissolved 20 to 25 9 KI in a little water 
in a liter volumetric and add 12.8 9 iodine. Allow to dissolve. Dilute to 1 
liter and standardize against 0.1000 N sodium thiosulfate using a starch 
indicator. 

5.3 Sodium thiosulfate 0.1000N: Dissolve 24.82 g Na,S20,*5H,0 in water. Add 1 ml of 
chloroform and dilute to 1000 ml 

5.4 Starch indicator: Dissolved 10 9 soluble starch and 10 mg Hg21 in hot water and 
dilute to 4 liters. 

5.5 Standardize the sodium thiosulfate against KIO,. Adjust the concentration to 
0.1000 N. Use this sodium thiosulfate to standardize the iodine solution. 

5.6 Zinc acetate solution, 2N: Dissolve 220 9 Zn(C2H,02),*2H,0 in water and dilute to 
one liter. 

5 . 7  Sodium hydroxide, 6N: Dissolve 240 grams of sodium hydroxide in 800 ml of water, 
Dilute to one liter. Caution: much heat will be liberated. 

I 
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6.1 The sample bottles (4.2) are pre-charged with zinc acetate and sodium hydroxide 
preservative and labeled. The sample bottle sample contains 5 ml of preservative 
and 10 of sodium hydroxide. 

Replace Pages: 56.9.4.1 (46) 

6.2 The sample is obtained by carefully filling the appropriate bottle. Fill the 
bottle slowly to prevent the sample from splashing the preservative out or 
overflowing the bottle. The bottle should be completely filled with no headspace 
air. If necessary, the sides of the bottle can be squeezed while screwing on the 
lid to exclude the remaining air. 

Dated: June 12, 1998 

6.3 Experience shows that the pH of these samples, taken and preserved as described, 
are above 9. No further p H  adjustment is required. 

7.0 PROCEDURE 

7.1 Shake the container to suspend all solids and remove the sample. Measure the 
volume of sample. This is used to correct the results for the dilution due to 
the preservative. Check the pH of the sample using pH test paper to confirm that 
it is 9 or higher. 

7.2 ELace 2 0  ml of standard iodine solution (5.2) into a 500 ml iodire titration 
flask. 

7 . 3  Add 15 ml of 6N H C 1  ( 5 . 1 )  

7.4 Thoroughly mix the sample and quickly take a 25 ml aliquot and place it in the 
flask. 

7.5 If the iodine color disappears, add more iodine until the color remains. Record 
the total number of milliliters of standard iodine used steps 7.2 and 7.5. 

7.6 Titrate with the reducing solution (0.1 N sodium thiosulfate) to a pale straw 
color. Add the starch indicator and titrate until the blue color disappears. 
Record the volume used. 
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8.1 Sulfide as H,S, mg/l = (A - B) x 17.01 x 1000 
sample aliquot, ml x K 
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Where : A = Volume of Iodine, ml * Normality of Iodine 

Dated: June 12, 1998 

B = Volume of Thiosulfate, ml * Normality of Thiosulfate 

K = ml of sample - ml of preservative 
ml of sample 

This is a correction for the preservative volume. The volume of sample 
is the total volume in the sample container including the preservative. 
The volume of preservative is the volume added to the container before 
the sample was obtained. 

9.0 REFERENCES 

9.1 Standard Methods for the Examination of Water and Wastewater, 1 g t h  Edition, p 4 -  
127, Method 4500-S,  F, (1995) 

EPA Method 376.1 
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PRECISION AND ACCURACY METHOD FOR THE SOUR 

WATER STRIPPER FLOW METER TO T-23 
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1 .O SCOPE AND APPLICATION 

This method is applicable to any typical orifice type flow meter that is installed consistent with ASME 
code procedures found under ASME MFC-3M- 1989 (Measurement of Fluid Flow in Pipes Using Orifice, 
Nozzle, and Venturi). Such a designed and installed flow meter will, if maintained consistent with these 
procedures, have an accuracy of 2 percent of the upper range. 

2.0 SUMMARY OF METHOD 

7 he calibration is to ensure installation parameters are maintained and the flow measurement cornponeli:s 
mail tain their integrity during the period of operation so that the output can be relied upon as 
representative of a 2 percent accurate flow. 

3.0 PROCEDURE FOR ANNUAL CALIBRATION 

3.  I Meter Information 

Obtain the sour water feed meter installation information for the meter to the second tower of the Sour 
Water Strippers. This information should be verified as consistent with the designed system and as 
installed in the field. 

3.2 Field Verification 

Verify the field orifice meter actually installed is that which was installed originally by checking the 
orifice plate tab at the meter between the orifice flanges. VerifL the transmitter differential pressure range 
is the same as required in the design and originally set. 

3.3 Transmitter Span Check and Zero Check 

3.3.1 Span Check 

~~ - 
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Block transmitter at the three valve manifold. As a precaution during this procedure, the technicians 
should position themselves upwind due to the potential of elevated HS concentrations in this stream. 
Connect the multimeter to the transmitter and observe and note the transmitter output. Unblock the high 
pressure side manifold valve, vent the low pressure side of the transmitter making sure the vent is pointing 
away from the technician. The transmitter output should go up scale to 20 + milliamps direct current 
(m adc). 

3.3.2 Tap/Lead Line Plugging Check 

Close low pressure vent. Open low pressure manifold valve and block in high pressure manifold valve 
making sure the vent is pointed away from the technician. The transmitter output should go down scale to 
less than 4.0 madc. Open equalizer valves on manifold. This will allow blowing of the low side lead line 
to check for any plugging or plugged tap. If it blows satisfactorily, close the low pressure side transmitter 
vent and manifold equalizing valve. Next open the transmitter high pressure side vent and then the high 
pressure manifold valve to allow blowing the high pressure lead line to check for any plugging or plugged 
tap. 

3.3.3 Zero Check 

Close transmitter high pressure side vent, leave high pressure manifold valve open and open manifold 
equalizer valve. The transmitter output should go to zero. If no adjustment is required, proceed to place 
the instrument back into service. If outside a 2% accuracy, follow the steps in Section 4.0 of these 
procedures for additional accuracy checks. 

4.0 FORTY-EIGHT MONTH ACCURACY CHECK 

4.1 Scope and Application 

This part of the procedure will be conducted at least three months prior to a FCC/CO Boiler turnaround 
but not more than a 48 months interval, to ensure the accuracy of this meter prior to a know period when 
the sour water stripper overheads will be incinerated in the Crude Furnace for an extended period of up to 
40 days. 

4.2 Meter Information and Field Verification 
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Follow steps 3.1 and 3.2 to ensure the meter installation has the designed components in place. 

4.3 Transmitter Zero and Span Check 

Block the transmitter at the root valves and at the three valve manifold. As a precaution during this 
procedure, the technicians should position themselves upwind due to the potential of elevated @S 
concentrations in this stream. Bleed pressure with the bleeder pointed away from the technician. Remove 
wiring and tubing, inspect flex and tubing and replace as needed. Remove mounting and equalizer bolts 
and remove transmitter. Take transmitter to the Refinery Instrument Shop for Bench Check calibration. 

Remove body flanges and clean all parts and check for corrosion and other problems that could affect 
transmitter performance. Repair or replace as needed to ensure an accurate flow measurement. Apply 
proper pressure to define and calibrate at zero and full scale for the span. Adjust as necessary and check 
repbatability. 

4.4 Field Inspection of Meter Installation 

After the meter transmitter is removed, remove the orifice plate and measure its diameter to confirm no 
change has occurred. Establish if a new plate is required due to corrosion or erosion and obtain for 
installation. In either case, a new meter factor must be developed consistent with ASME MFC3M- 19 
or equivalent (Exxon has incorporated these requirements into a rigorous computer design tool used fo 
this purpose). 

Once the orifice plate is removed, visually inspect the process piping. Clean as needed and measure the 
inside pipe diameter of the up stream and downstream piping to confirm no deterioration has occurred. If 
more than a 2% increase in orifice or pipe diameter has occurred, a new meter factor must be developed 
consistent with ASME MFC-3M-1989 or equivalent (Exxon has incorporated these requirements into a 
rigorous computer design tool used for this purpose). 

4.5 Field Zero and Span Check to Confirm Proper Installation 

Reinstall all parts using new bolts and gaskets. Open root valves, bypass on the equalizer and the low side 
tap of the equalizer. Close the bleeder. This will give a zero reading. VerifL zero reading on the 
transmitter. When zero checking is complete, check the range utilizing a handheld digital pneumatic meter 
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by pumping up pressure to match the design and installed maximum pressure reading. Verify the 
maximum span on the transmitter. If there is more than a 2% difference, make necessary adjustments. If 
within the 2% accuracy, proceed to put the instrument back in service. If transmitter will not operate 
properly while conducting the zero and span checks, remove from service and take to the Refinery 
Instrument Shop to conduct another full Bench Check on the transmitter. If unable to achieve a 2% 
accuracy, repair or replace and follow the above steps on the repaired or replaced instrument until a 2% 
accuracy is obtained on the field installed instrument. Proceed to recommission as appropriate and in a 
timely manner check to be sure operations is satisfactory. 

5.0 TRACK CHANGES 

If any changes to the original equipment, i.e. orifice plate, piping changes, differential pressure or meter 
factor, place new data into the refinery meter tracking information system and use for future meter 
calibrations and accuracy checks. 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of the Application of 
the Department of Environmental 
Quality for Revision of the Montana 
State Air Quality Control Implementation 
Plan rdating to Control of Sulfur Dioxide 

. Emissions in the BiIlingslLaurel Area, 
Affecting the. Following Industries: 
Cenex. Inc. (Laurel); Conoco. Inc.; Exxon 
Company, USA; Montana Power Company 
(J.E Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana 
Sulphur & Chemical Company; and 
Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership. 

)
)
)
) 
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
) 

FINDINGS OF FACT, 
CONCLUSIONS OF 
LAW, AND ORDER 
ADOPTING STIPULATION 
OF DEPARTMENT AND· 
EXXON MOBIL 
CORPORATION 

---------------------> 
The Department of Environmental QUality ("Department") has requested an Order· 

from the Board of Environmental Review ("Board") adopting revisions to the sulfur dioxide 

control plan for the Exxon Mobil Corporation C'Exxon"), formerly Exxon Company, U.S.A. 

As amended by the revisions contained herein, the control plan, together with the contTol 

plans for the oth.". above-captioned industries, is intended to attain and maintain the sulfur -
dioxide National Ambient Air Quality Standards ("NAAQS") in the Bill ingslLaurel area. 

Pursuant to public notice, on March 17, 2000, the Board conducted a heanng in 

Helena, Montana. on the proposed revisions to the control plan. At the hearing an 

opponunity for comment waS provided to the Department, Exxon, and interested members of 

the public. Based on the record in this proceeding, the Board enters the following Findings 

of Fact. Conclusions of Law and.Order in regard to this matter: 

FlliD[NGS OF FACT 

I _ On June 9, 1998, the Dep"anrnent and Exxon executed a document entitled 

"Stipulation of Depanment and Exxon," which includcd an Exhibit A and Attachments 1 and 

2 (collectively "1998 Exxon Stipulation"). The 1998 Exxon Stipulation contained the sulfur 

dioxide (SOl) conlrol plan f<>r Exxon, as part of the Slllte'S efforts to revise the State 

Implementation Plan for the control of sulfur dioxide emissions in Ih., Billings/Laurel area 

(FlndingJ or Fact, Condusion, f)( L:Jw "od Order) 
1 
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("Billings/Laurel SIP"). On June 12, ·1998, the Board issued its Findings ofFact, 

Conclusions of Law and Order (" 1998 Exxon Order") which expressly adopted and 

incorporated the 1998 Exxon Stipulation as an enforceable Order of the Board. 

2. On March 4, 1993, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

("EPA'') notified the Governor of Montana that it had determined that the existing 

implementation plan for the control of S<h emissions in the Billin8s1Laurelare8 was 

substantially inadequate to attain and maintain the SO, NAAQS. The letter further called for 

a revision to the implementation plan fo; the Billings/Laurel area, to assure attairunent and 

maintenance of the SO, NAAQS. 

3. The express purpose of the 1998 Exxon Stipulation was to "establlsh on 

emission control strategy for Exxon which, together with similar control strategies for the. 

other BiJlingslLaurel industries, will assure altairunent and maintenance of the primary "and 

secondary S<h NAAQS." (1998 Exxon Stipulation, para. 9). On July 29, 1998. the 1998 

Ex.xon StipuJation and 1998 Exxon Order were submitted to EPA as a revision to the existing 

BiIlingslLaurel SIP. in response to the March 1993 SIP Call. 

4. In a lener to the Deparbnent dated Janu~ IS. 1999, EPA identified several 

concerns with the 1998 Exxon Stipulation. (Letter from Richard Long, to Mark Simonich, 

dated 1/15/99). Among the concerns noted by EPA WeTe the following: th"re was not a 

method to monitor compliance by the Coker CO Boiler with the applicable emission 

limitations; and, there were several questions regarding the proposed methodology for 

analyzing sour water for hydrogen sulfide. In a letter dared Mareh 24, 1999. Governor Marc 

Racicot committed that the Department would revise the Billings/Laurel SIP to address these 

concen'lS. 

s. As part of the current proceeding, the Department and E><Xon have submitted 

to the Board a "Stipulation of Department and Exxon Mobil Corporation," dated February 

14, 2000 ("2000 Exxon Stipulation"), that contains the revisions to the 1998 Exxon 

Stipulation that are necessary to fultin the Department's commitment to EPA to address the 

issues described above in paragraph 4. The 2000 Exxon Stipulation will be effective 

immediately upon the issuance of an Order by the Board in this proceeding. 

6. The Board adopts the 2000 Exxon Stipulation, and incorporates that docwnent 

in its entirety as a part of this Order. Unless expressly sttlted otherwise in the 2000 Exxon 

(Finding._ of Fact. Conc::lusiQ"s Qt Law and Order) 
2 
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Stipulation. this Order does not in any way supercede or alter the provisions of the 1998 

Exxon Order (and the 1998 Exxon Stipulation and exhibit and attachments adopted therein). 

and the 1998 Exxon Order remains in full force and effect. as part of the Department's 

control plan for SO, emissions in theBilIingslLaurel area. 

7. It is the intent of the Department and Exxon that both the 2000 Exxon Stip­

ulation (after adoption and incorporation by the Board), and this Order. shall be submitted to 

EPA for review and approval as revisions to the Exxon control strategy for the attainment 

and maintenance of the primary and secondary S~ NAAQS in the BiUingslLaurel area. as 

part of the State Implementation Plan. The revised requirements in this Order and the 2000 

Exxon Stipulation shall supersede any less stringent corresponding conditions pertaining to 

SO. sources in any e>cisting pennit currently issued to Exxon. 

8. The Department has issued public notice of the proposed revisions to the 

sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published, at least 30 days prior to the date of the 

hearing in this matter. by prominent advertising in the affected area. A copy of the proposed 

revisions was made available for public inspection. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW -
Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact. the Board hereby enters the following 

Conclusions of Law: 

. I. The public has been provided with appropriate notiee and'an'opportunity to 

participate in this matter. Title 2. Chapters 3 and 4, MCA. The federal requirements for 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal of SIP revisions have been met. 40 CFR § 

51.102. 

2. The Department is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan for 

the prevention. abatement. and control of air pollution in this state. Section 75-2-1 12(2)(c), 

MCA. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes of 

Tit!e 75, Chapter 2, MCA. Section 75-2-111(3), MeA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the attached Stipulation of the Department and 
Exxon Mobil Corporation. dated February 14,2000, is appropriate to comply with the March 

(Findings or FIl<:c. C()Q<:Iusion" or L:aw antJ Order) 
3 
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4, 1993. EPA request to revise the Billings/Laurel SIP, and to address the concerns identified 

by EPA in its letter to the Department dated January IS, 1999. 

5. All Findings of Fact are hereby incorporated in these Conclusions of Law. 

Based on the fore&oin& Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, IT IS HEREBY 

ORDERED THAT: 

1. The revisions to the sulfur dioxide control plan for Exxon set forth in the 

attached Stipulation of the Department and Exxon Mobil Corporation. dated February {4, 

2000, is adopted by the Board and incorporated herein as part of this Order. 

2. This Order shall be enforceable by the Department. 

3. UQless expresslY st"ted otherwise in the Stipulation ofth.. Department and 

Exxon Mobil Corporation, dat.ed 2/1412000, this Order does not in any way supercede or alter 

the provisions of the ] 998 Exxon Order (and the 1998 Exxon Stipulation and exhibit and 

attachments adopted therein), and the 1998 Exxon Order remains in full force and effect, as 

part of the Department's control plan for SO;z emissions in the BiIJingsILaurel area. 

4. Modifications of this Order shall only be by initiation of the Board.or by 

petition to the. Board and the issuance of a subsequent order revising this Order. 

DATED this ~ayofM~h, 2000. 
.----~ ,. 

~- . :e:;" &= blc.:. 
~GERBASE 

..---- Ch"ir 
Board of Environmental Review 

(Flndlngs or Fact. Conclusion.! or l.aw and Order) 
4 
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BEFORE THE BOARD'OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of the Application of 
the Department or Enviromnental 
Quality for Revision of the Montana 
State Air Quality Control Implementation 
Plan relating to Control of Sulfur Dioxide 
Emissions in the BillingslLaurel Area; 
Affecting the FolJowing Industries: 
Cenex, Inc. (Laurel); Conoco, Inc.; Exxon 
Company, USA; Montana Power Company 
(J.E Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana 
Sulphur & Chemical Company; and 
Yellowstone Energy Limited Partn.,rship. 

)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
)
) 

STIPULATION OF 
DEPARTMENT 
AND EXXON 
MOBIL 
CORPORATION 

The Department of Envimnmental Quality ("Department"), and Exxon Mobil 

Corporation. ("Exxon") formerly Exxon Company, U.S.A, hereby stipulate to the 

following paragraphs 1 through 13. including the attachment, in regard to the above­

captioned matter and present the same for consideration and adoption by the Board of 

Environmental Review ("Board"). 

I. 0;' June 9, 1998. the Department.and Exxon executed a document entitled 

"5 tipulation of Department and Exxon," 'which included an Exhibit A and Attachments 1 

and 2 (collectively "1998 Exxon Stipulation). The 1998 Exxon Stipuiation contained 

the sulfur dioxide control plan for Exxon, as part of the state's efforts to l1=vise the State 

Implementation Plan ror the control of sulfur dioxide (SO,) emissions in the 

BillingslLaurel area ("Billings/Laurel SiP"). 

2. On March 4, 1993, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

(EPA) notified the Governor of Montana that it had detennined that the existing 

implementation plan for the control of 501 emissions in the Billings/Laurel area was 

sub5tantinlly inadequate to attain and maint"in the SO, National Ambient Air Quality 

Standards ("NAAQS"). The letter further c"lIed for l\ revision to the implement"tio;' plan 

for the Billings/Laurel ~ren. [0 nssun: 3lt3inm~nt and matntcnnncc of tht: SO~ NAAQS. 

(Sripul:.IliOIl of' Dcparlmcnl :.Jnc.J E."on) 
\ 
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J. The express purpose of the 1998 Exxon Stipulation was to ~establish an 

emission control strategy for Exxon which, ~ogetherwith similar control strategies for the 

other BillingsILaurd industries, will assure attainment and maintenance" of the primary. 

and secondary NAAQS for SO:a. (1998 Exxon Stipulation. para. 9). As part of the 1998 

Exxon Stipulation, Exhibit A contained emission limitations and other conditions, 

including but not limited to: methods for determining compliance with emission 

limitations, requirements by which suC?h emission limitations aze made quantifiable and 

enforceable by the Department, and facility modification requirements. Attachment I 

addressed performance specifications for stack flow rat", monitors, and Attachment 2 

addressed analytical methods for analyzing sour water stripper overheads for hydrogen 

sulfide, and precision and accwacy· methods for the sour water stripper flow meter. The 

1998 E><Xon Stipulation was approved ~d made enforceable by Board Order. dated June 

12, 1998. On July 29, 1998, the 1998 Exxon Stipulation was submitted to EPA as a 

revision to the existing BillingsILaurel SIP. in response to the March 1993 SIP Call. . 

4. In leners to the Department dated January 15 and March 2, 1999. EPA 

identified several concerns with the 1998 Exxon Stipulation. (Letters from Richard Long. 
.~ ... to Mark Simonich. dated 1/15199 and 3I2i99). Among the concerns noted by EPA were 

the following: there was riot a method to monitor compliance by the Coker CpBoiler 

with the applicable emissio~ Iimi!ations; and there were. several question5.regllTdil1g: the ~ 

methodology propoSed in Attaelunent 2, relating to the analytical method {or analyzing 

sour water stripper overheads for hydrogen sulfide. In a letter dated March 24, 1999. 

Governor Marc Racicot committed the Department to revise the BillingsILaurel SIP to 

address these concerns. 

S. The purpose of this Stipulation is to. revise Exhibit A and Attacnment 2 of 

the 1998 Exxon Stipulation. as necessary to fulfill the Department's commitment to EPA 

to address the issues described above in paragraph 4. Unless expressty stated otherwise. 

this document d~es not in any way supercede or alter the provisions of the 1998 Exxon 

Stipulation, and except as expressly revised by this document. the 1998 Exxon 

Stipulation. including Exhibit A and Attachments I and 2. remain in full force and effect, 

.;J:i P~lrt l")flh..: D~p;\rtml,,~nt's control plWl for SOl ~I"issions in lh~ nillingsJLaur~1 area. 
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6. The parties agree that Exhibit A to the 1998 Exxon Stipulation is revised 

as follows: 

!	 Section 2(A1(\ \l(d) was stricken bv the parties from the 1998 Exxon Stipulation The 
following lllPguage is now added as Section 2(AXI IXd): 0 

o "For Coker CO Boiler: 
(i) Coker fresh feed rate shall be expressed in barrels per day (~arrelslday);and 
(ii)	 the Hourly S~ Emission Rate shall be calculated using the following 

equation: 

Ec = 0.0817· OIl + 213.02 

Where: 
Ec ~ Hourly So., Emission Rate from firing Coker Unit 

flue gases in the COker CO Boiler in Pounds per 
hour and rounded to the nearest tenth ofa pound; 
and 

QH 0= Coker fresh feed rate in barrels/day." 

Section 3 is revised to add the followjng introductory teXt after the sectjon title 
"Emissions Limitations and Fll&ility Modifications" and before the Section 3(A) text: 

"Exxon may be subject to (hourly, daily, and annual) So.,.ernission limits in an air quality 
pennit that arc more restrictive than those presented here. In those instances where 
pennit emission limits are more stringent. Exxon shall comply with those pennit 
limitations."	 . 

Section 3(A) is revised to read: 0 

"The following emission limitations shall apply whenever the Yellowstone Energy
 
Limited Partnership facility is receiving Exxon Coker unit flue gas or whenever the
 
Exxon Coker unit is not operating:"
 

Section 3(A10) is revised to read: 

"Refinery Fuel Gas Combustion from the fallowing units: Coker CO Boiler, FCC CO 
Boiler. F-2 CrudelVacuum Heater, F-J unit, F-3X unit, 1'-5 unit,Of_700 unit. F-201 unit, 
.F·202 unit. F-402 unit, F-551 unit. F-651 unit, and standby bailer house (B·8 boiler); 

(SlipuJ31l0n or Oep .....tmcnl :tnt! F..non) 
J 
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a.	 Combined Three Hour Emissions of S02 from the Refinery Fuel Gas
 
COmbustion Units shall not exceed 92.4 pounds per three hour period; and
 

b.	 Combined Daily Emissions of S02 from the Refinery Fuel Gas
 
Combustion Units shall not exceed 739.2 pounds pe,r Calendar OilY."
 

.J ~ection 3m) js revised to reaq: 

""The following emission limitations shall apply whenever tlte Yellowstone Energy
 
Limited Pannersltip facilitY is not receiving Exxon Coker unit flue gas and the Exxon
 
Coker unit is operating:"
 

;' Section 3CB){\) is revised to read: 

"Coker CO Boiler staclc (includes process exhaust gases and F-202 heater fuel gas firing 
emissions); 

a.	 Three Hout Emissions ofSOz from the Coker CO Boiler stack shall not
 
exceed 2,142.9 pounds per 3-hour period; and
 

b.	 Daily Emissions of SOz from the Coker CO Boiler stack shall not exceed
 
17,143.1 pounds per Calendar Day:'
 

, Section 3CE)(3) is revised to ~d: -,"Exxon shall not restore the fuel oil guns to the F-2 CrudelVacuum Heater, F·) and F-S 
unils. This is consistent with Section 3(FX3) ofExhibit A of the Stipulation between the
 
Department and Exxon ,dated January 28, 1997, and adopted by the Board through Board
 
Order dated February 7, 1997:'
 

JSection 'lee) Was stricken by the parties from the 1998 Exxon Stipulation. The follo;"';ng 
lapguage is now added as SectiOn 4(C): 

"Unless' a CEMS, or CEMS-EquivalentAlternative Monitoring Plan approved by the
 
Department and EPA, is required for compliance as specified in Section 6(B)(4),
 
compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3(B)(I) shall be
 
determined in accordance wiih the equation in Seetion'2(A)(IIXd). Whenever Coker
 
Unit flue gases are being bumc;d in the Coker CO Boiler, Ex.xon shall obtain hourly
 
readings from the Coker unit fresh feed rale meter beginning with the first Clock Hour
 
that Coker unit flue gas is burneo iD the Coker CO Boiler. E><.xon shall record those
 
readings in units of barrels per day (barrels/day) and maintain a log of the hourly
 
readings.
 

In order to assure the continued reliability of the equation prescribed by Seetion
 
2(A)( 11 )(d) and 'used 10 calculate Hourly SOz Emission Rates from the Coker CO Boiler.
 
Ex.xon shall sample the Coker unit reactor feed stream and analyze each of [he required
 
sampl"s lor sulfur content using ASTM Method 1552·8) or an cquivaknt method
 
approved by the Oepilrtmcnt and EPA. The eqllation prescribed by Section 2(A)( II )(d)
 

(St~pul;sti()n llC Depa.rtmc-nt ~nll E1:ton) 
~ 
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shall be considered reliable for predicting SO~ emissions from the Coker CO Boiler when 
reactor feed sulfur content is detenriined to be less than or equal to 5. I I percent by 
weight. EX.:(on shall conduct the required sampling in accordance with the following 
schedule and procedure. 

Exxon shall collect one sample of Coker unit reactor feed for each Calendar quarter 
during any part 01 which Coker unit flue gases are bUrned in the Coker CO Boiler. 
Exxon shall collect the required quarterly sample within four hours olthc time the Coker 
unit flue gas stream is firsl routed to the Coker CO Boiler during ea~h Calendar quarter. 
Exxon shall analyze that sample for sulfur content as soon as possible but no later than S 
business days from the time the samp1e was collected. Exxon is not required to collect a 
reaclOr feed sample for any. Calendar quarter during which "0 Coker unit flue ga." II!' 
burned in the Coker CO Boiler" 

lithe results of the required sampling and analysis indicate that the sulfUr content of the 
reactor feed is in excess of 5.11 pe"""nt by weight. Exxon shall notify the Department of 
those results by the next business day following its receipt of the results. Exxon shall 
then work with the Department and, as appropriate, EPA to determine what additional 
actions, if any. may be necessary to provide assUrance thanhe Coker CO boiler emissions 
remain within the limitations set forth in Section 3." 

) Section 6(B)(7) is revised to read: 

"Exxon shall operate and maintain a continuous flow rate meter to determine the fresh 
feed rate to the Coker.UniL" . 

/ Section 7m)( Jltd) is revised to read: 

"Hourly S02 Emission Rates in poWlds per Clock. Hour from the F-2 CnJde/Vacuum 
Heater stack (when sour w,ater stripper overheads are beingburried in'the F-I Crude' '. 
FUnlace). FCC CO Boiler stack, refinery fuel gas system. and Coker CO Boiler staek . 
(when YELP is not receiving Coker unit flue gas and the Coker Unit is operating);" 

J Section 7(0)( I) is revised tQ add Paragraph (j) which read;;: 

"the Hourly Average fresh feed rate to the Coker Unit." 

": Section 7(C)( I )(b) is revised to read: 

"Three Hour Emissions ofSal in pounds per three hour period from the F-2 
CNdelVacuum Heater stack (when sou'r wllter stripper overheads are being burned in the 
F-I Crude Furnace), FCC CO Boiler stack, Coker CO Boiler stack (When YELP is not 
rec,,;ving Coker unit flue gas and lhe Coker Unit is operating). and combined Three Hour 
Emissions from the fuel gQS combustion units (listed in Section J (A)(l) and (8)(2), as 
npprQpri"tcL" . 

(sriplll:Hinn or Orplllrtmc-nt ~Ind E,"ton) 
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Se<;tion 7(CXU(d) is revised to read: 

"Daily Emissions ofSO, in pounds per Calendar Day from the F-2 CNdelVacuum
 
Heater stack (when sour water stripper overheads are being incinerated in the F-.l CNde
 
Furnace), FCC CO Boiler stack, Coker CO Boiler stae!c (when YELP is not receiving
 
Coker unit flue gas and the Coker Unit is operating), and combined Daily Emissions ~
 

, the fuel gas combustion units [listed in Section 3 (A)(I) and (BX2), as appropriate];" 

,j Section 7CC)C1)(f) is revised to read: 

"the Operating hours during the calendar quaner for the sources or units associated with
 
the F-2 CrudelVacuum stack or the flare (when sour water stripper overheads are being
 
bwncd in the F-I CNde Fumace or the flare), FCC CO Boiler stack, Coker CO Boiler
 
stack (when YELP is not receiving Coker \U1it flue gas and the Coker Unit is operating),
 
and refinery fuel g'as system;" ,
 

Section 7(C)() ) is revised to add para!rn!.ph (l~b reads:' ,
 
,.~r
 .....o,s. 

"the results orthe sampling o{Coker f>e"b' feed and analyses for sulfur content required
 
by Section 4(CV' ,
 

7. The parties agree that Method #6A of Attachment 2 to the 1998 Exxon
 

Stipulation, entitled "Analytical Method for 'Analyzing the Sour Water Stripper
 -
Overheads (SWSOH) for Hydrogen Sulfide (H2S)," is superceded in its entirety, and is
 

replaced by the updated Method #6A-I, entitled "Analytical Method for Analyzing the
 

SOUrWat~Stripper Feed for Hydrogen Sulfide (H;z.S) (October 1999)." The updated,

."', .:.- .... '. ',' ".": . .:. '".' -. . ..- '. '. 

Method #6A-l is the attachment to'this StipUlation. 

8. This Stipulation, including the attachment ("StipUlation"), shall become
 

effective immedia\ely upon the issuance of an order by the Board in this proceeding.
 

9. It is the intent of the plll1ies that this Stipulalion, after adoption and
 

incorporation by Board Order, shall be submitted to the EPA for review and approval as
 

revisions to the E""on control strategy for the auairunent and maintenance of the primary
 

and secondary SO, NAAQS in the BillingslLaurel area, as part of the State
 

ImpLementation Plan. The revised requirements in this Stipulation shall supersede any
 

less stringent corresponding conditions pertaining to SO, sources in any existing pennit
 

currently isslled to Exxon.
 

(Slipularion of Dep:u-tmcnt ;lOd £'(:'(00) 
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10. The 1998 Exxon Stipulation, as revised by this Stipulation. is intended to 

assure a[tairunent and maintenance of the primary and secondary NAAQS for S~. but is 

not intended to addres.o attainment or maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality 

Standards. 

II. TIli.s Stipulation may be subject to modification as provided in paragraphs 

18 and 19 ofthe 1998 Exxon Stipulation. 

12. Exxon does not waive and expressly reserves its right to contest any Board 

order or federal action which. without.the written consent ofExxon, modifies this 

StipulQtion. 

13. Accordi,ngly,the partiC$ agree that the'Board shall issue an order adoPili.>g. .	 . . 

the tenns oflhis Stipulation. Upon adoption in a Board Order, this Stipulation shall be 

enforceable by the Department. 

Exxon Mobil Corporat~on. £orme~ly 

Exxon Company. U.S.A.	 Montana Department of 
Environmental Quality 

BY~~k~
M8rkS~nieb 
Director 

.~ 

Date -z.{ ~ ( 00 Date.__:::.z:<:.dC-!.~..L6-,o~. _ 

Approved as to forYn:	 Approved as to form: . 

~;~~
Attorney 

Date__dt4---''1--'-L.-'(Le--rr_' _ 

(Stipulation or Department £Inti F., :\on) 
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METHOp HeA-] 

ANALYTICAL METHOD FOR ANALYZING THE SOUR WATER STRIPPER FEED FOR
 
HYDROGEN SULFIDE IH.SI
 

(October 1999)
 

1.0 SCOPE AND APPUCATION 

Thfs method is applicable 'to the measurement of total end dlssofved sulfides in sour 'Hater
 
produced by the refinery. Acid Insoluble sUlfides are not measured by the use of this t.est.
 
ICopper sulfide ;s the onty common 8ulfl.de In this class).
 

2.0 SUMMARY OF METHOD 

Excess iodine Is added to a samplo· ~hlch has been tremed wi1h z;nc ecetllte to produce 
zinc suJf;de. The lodi"e oxIdizes the sulfide to sulfur under acidic conditions. The excess 
Iodine is back titrated w-Jth sodium thiosulfate. 

3.0 COMMENTS 

Reduced sulfur compounds, such liS sulfite, thio5ulfa'te and hydrosulfite, vvhlch decompose 
in acid may yield erratic results. Also~ volatile iodine-consuming. substances such as 
merceptans Wil~ give- high resul1s. 

The sample source is ,",ot end under pressure. -
The volumes of preservative and the normality of the reagents have been modified trom 
the referenced methods. The nlodificat;on.s are to make the method approprJate for the 
expected high concentrations of sulfide in the sDmpJes. The method caJcula'ttons BrG elso 
mo~.ifled t.o correct for the sample dilution from 'the preservatlv~_~ 

4.0 APPARATUS 

4.1	 Ordinafy laboratory glass\lYare. 

4.2	 130 ml HOPE bottles. These bottles are pfe-eharged with preservative. For the SOur 
vvater s1rippe.. feed inlet the bottle contains 5 ml of zinc acetate and 10 rnl of 
sodium hydroxide. 

Page' 'Or .3 
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5.0 REAGENTS 

5.1	 Hydrochloric acid. HCI. 6 N 

5.2'	 Standard iodine solution. 0.'000 N: Dissolved 20 to 25 9 KI in a little water in a
 
liter volumetric and add 12.8' 9 iodine. Allow to dissolve. Dilute to 1 liter and
 
standardize against 0.'000 N sodium thiosulfata using a starch indicator.
 

5.3	 Sodium thiosulfate 0.1 OOON: Dissolve 24.82 g Na.S.O,.5H.O in water. Add' ml 
of chloroform and dilute to , 000 mi. 

5.4	 Starch Indicator: Dissolved 10 9 soluble starch and 10 mg H9.1 in hot watar and
 
dilute to 4 liters.
 

5.5	 Standardize the sodium thiosulfate against KIO,. Adjust the concentration to
 
0.1000 N. Use this sodium thiosulfa,te to standardize the iodine solution.
 

5.6	 Zinc acetate soh.itlon, 2N: Oisso/ve 220 9 Zn(C.H,O.J. o 2H.O in water and dilute to 
one liter. 

5.7	 Sodium hydroxide. 6N: Dissolve 240 grams of sodium hydroxide in 800 rnl of 
water. Dilute to one liter. Caution: much heat will be liberated. 

6.0 SAMPLING 

6.1	 The sample boUles 14.2) are pre-charged with zinc ac.etate and sodium hydroxide 
preservative and labeled. The sample bottle sample contains 5 ml of preservative 

,an(j 10 of sodium hydroxide. 

6.2	 The sample is obtained by carefully filling the appropriate bottle. Fill the bottle 
slowly to prevent the sample from splashing the preservative out or overflowing the' 
bottle. The bottle should be complstely tilled with no headspace air. If necessarY, 
the sides of the bottle can be squeezed while screwing on the lid to exclude the 
remain.ing air.	 . 

6.3	 Experience shows that the pH of these samples. taken and preserved as described, 
are above 9. No further pH adjustment is required. 

Poge :2 of 3 
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7.0 PROCEDURE 

7.1	 Shake ~he container to suspend all solids and remove ~he sample. Measure ~he
 
volume of sample.. This is used to correct the results for ~he dilution due to the
 
preserva~ive. Check the pH of the sample using pH tes~ peper to confirm that it is 9
 
or higher.	 . 

7.2	 Place 20 ml of s~anderd iodine solution (5.2) into a 500 ml iodine titration flask. 

7.3	 Add 15 ml of aN Hel (5.1). 

7.4	 Thoroughly mix·the sample and quickly take a 25 ml aliquot and place it in the
 
flask.
 

7.5	 If the iodine color disappears. edd more Iodine until the color remains. Record the
 
total number of milliliters of standard iodine used steps 7.2 and 7.5. .
 

7.6	 Titrate with the reducing solution 10.1 N sodium thiosulfate) to a pale. straw color. 
Add the starch indicator and titrate un~il the blue color disappears. Record the
 
volume used.
 

8.0 CALCULATIONS 

8.1	 Sulfide as H.S. mgtl - (A· Bl x 17.01 x 1000
 
sample aliquot, ml )( K
 

Where:	 ­A -	 Volume of Iodine. ml • Normality of Iodine 

B	 Volume of Thiosulfate. ml • Normalhy of Thiosulfate 

IS .w! of sample rot pf preservmlye 
. mJ of sample 

This Is a correction for the preservative volume. The volume of sample is 
the totai volume in the sample container inclUding the preservative. The 
volume of preservative is the volume added to the container before the 
sample was obtained. 

9.0 REFERENCES 

9.1	 Standard Methods for the Examination of Water and Wastewater. 19'" Edition, p 4­
127. Method 4500-5. F, (19951 

EPA Method 376.1 
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In the Matter ofthe Application ) 
ofthe Depanmc:nt of Health and 
Environrncntal Sciences for Revision 

) 
) 

of the Montana State Air Quality ) 
Controllmplcmcntation Plan Relating 
to Control of Sulfur Dioxide Emissions 
in the Billil1&slLaurcl Area. Affecting 
the Following Industries: Cenex, Inc:. 
(Laurel); Conoc:o, Iru:.; Exxon Company. 
USA; Montana Power Company. (J.E. 
Contle and F. Bird Plants); Montana 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

STIPULATION OF 
DEPARTMENT AND 

MONTANAPOWERCOMWANY 

Sulphur A Chemical CompllDY; 1be ) 
Western Sugar Company; and YelloW$tone) 
Energy Limited Pllltnership. ) 

The Department of Environmental Quality ("Department"), and Montana Power 

Company, J.E. Corette &: F. Bird Plant, Billings. Montana ("MPC"), hereby stipulate to the 

following paragraphs 1.20, iocluding Exhibit A and Attachment Ml, in regard 10 the above-

captioned matter and present the same for consideration and adoption by the Board of 

Environmental Review ("Board"). 

This Stipulation nullifies and supersedes all Stipulations which were executed by 

MPC and the Department in this matter and which wen: adopted by the Board prior to June 

12,1998. 

I. On April 30, 1971, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

("EPA") promulgated national ambient air quality standards ("NAAQS") for Sulfur Oxides 

(measured as sulfur dioxide "SOJ"). The primary annual standard is 80 micrograms per 

cubic: meter (annual arithmetic mean) or 0.03 paru per million (PPM); the primary 24-bour 

standard is 365 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour maximum concentration) or O. I4 

parts per million (PPM), not 10 be exc:ecded more than onc:e per year. A secondary 

standard for 801 was also promulgated by EPA. The secondary standard is 1300 

micrograms per cubic meter (maximum J-hour concentration) or 0.5 PPM of80J not to be 
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exceeded more than once per year. These standards were promulgated by EPA pursuant to 

Section 109 of the Federal Clean Air Act. 42 U.S.C. 7401. as amended by the Clean Air 

Act Amendments of 1990 ("Act"). 

2. Section 110 of the Act requires each state to submit an implementation plan 

for the control ofeach air pollutant for which a national ambient air quality !rtaDdard has 

been promulgated. Since a national standard has been promulgated for sUlfur oxides, the 

State ofMontana is required to submit to EPA an implementation plan for SOJ' 

3. In April. ) 979. the Oepar1ment submitted an addendum to the State 

Implementation Plan for the BillingslLaure) area designed to achieve compliance with the 

NAAQS for SO, (hereafter "BillingslLaurel Plan"). EPA approved the BillingslLaurcl 

Plan in September, 1979. 

4. In a March 4. 1993. letter to the Governor ofMontana. EPA stated that it 

had determined the BiJlingslLawel Plan to be substantially inadequate to attain and 

maintain the SO, NAAQS and EPA stated that the Plan must be revised. The letter called 

for a SIP revision for the BillingslLaurel area to ususe attainment and maintenance oflhe -

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

I I 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 SO, NAAQS. 

17 5. The EPA lener of March 4, 1993, established September 4, 1994. as the 

18 deadline to submit to EPA a revised or new S~ plan for the BiJlingslLaW'l:1 area. 

19 6. Utilizing a dispersion modeling analysis. MPC and the Depanment have 

20 developed an emission control strategy that, together with similar control strategies for 

21 other BillingslLaurcl industries. is intended to assure attainment and maintenance ofthe 

22 primary and secondary SOl NAAQS. MPC's acc:eplance oflhis StipUlation and ofthe 

23 assumptions and results of the dispersion modeling analysis conducted io this case is for 

24 the sole and exclusive purpose of implementing the SOJ emission conlrol slntegy 

25 contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment # I. In the event of future 

26 revisions to the SO, emission control strategy contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and 

27 Attachment # I, MPC does not waive and shall not be precluded from raisinK any objec­

2 

Replace Pages: 

Page: 6 of 12 -
Page 56.9.3.20 (6) 



-------------_.
 

Volume IV 
C 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Subject: YX:e~Il!;1t»!St9De-e01Il'~yr-------> 

::+:>-:::::::=--Air Pollution 
ControrPrtJI1:t'81Il-_ 

tions It may have inc:1udiJIg but not limited to those pertaining to the dispersion modeling 

2 analysis. 

3 7. The pwposc of this Stipulation and the emission limitations and other 

4 limitations c;ontained in Exhibit A and Anac:hmcnt #I I is to establish an emission control 

S strategy for MPC which, together with similar control strategies for the other 

6 BiIlingslLaurel industries. will assure attainment and maintenance of the primaly and 

7 sec;ondary S02 NAAQS. The Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachment II I do not address 

8 attainment or maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality Standal'ds (MAAQS). 

9 8. Exhibit A. which is attached to this Stipulation and incorporated herein by 

10 reference. contains emission limitations and other conditions, including but not limited 10: 

1 I methods for detennining compliance with emission limitations. requirements by which 

12 suc:h emission limitations are made quantifiable and enforceable by the Department. and 

13 facility modification requirements. MPC shall comply with the tenns of this Stipulation, 

14 the emission limitations and other conditions set fonh in Exhibit A and Attachment II I. 

15 9. The foUowiog Attachment is attached to Exhibit A and is incorporated 

16 therein and in this Stipulation by n::ferencc: 

17 Att,achment I: Additional Perfonuance Specification for Stack Flow Rate 

18 Monitors. 

19 10. Upon written cenification by the Department lhat Attac:1unent II I has been 

20 revised in accardance with the requirements of Exhibit A. the revision shall be deemed 

21 incorporated in Exhibit A and this Stipulation by reference, and shall be enfo~e.able from 

22 the date of the Depanment cenification. 

23 II. Disputes between the panics. during the development of a revised 

24 Attachment II I. as to whether a draft revision is in accordance with the requirements of 

25 Exhibit A must be submitted to the Board prior to judicial TeView of the dispute. This 

26 paragraph shall not be construed to preclude the Department from directly seeking judicial 

27 enfOl"cemcnt of the final Attachment #1 or ofany other provision of this Stipulalion or 

3 
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Exhibit A. 

2 12. For the exclusive purpose of implementing the sulfur dioxide emission 

3 control strategy contained in this Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attachment # I, ARM 

4 17.8.322 shall be interpreted to mean that no person shall bum solid, liquid, or gasc:ous 

5 fuels such that the aggregate sulfur content of all fuels burned within a plant during any . 

6 day exceeds one pound of sulfur per million BTIJ fired. The rule sha1lbe interpn:lcd to 

7 allow for a daily deviation of0.1 pound ofsulfur per million BTU fired. The rule shall be 

8 interpreted to allow the blending ofall fuels burned in 11 plant during a given time period in 

9 determining the aggregate sulfur content for purposes of the rule, and it shall not be 

10 construed to require blending or physical mixing of fuels at any given furnace Or heater 

1 I within the plant complex. 

12 13. 'The Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Auaehment #1 shall become effective 

13 immcdialely upon the issuance ofan order by the Board in this proceeding, except where 

14 another effective date is specified in Exhibit A or Attachment #1. 

IS 14. It is the intent of the parties that this Slipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachmenl 

16 #1, after adoption and incorporation by Board order. shall be submitted to the 

17 Environmental Protection Agency for review and approval as the MPC control strategy for 

18 the anairunent and maintenance of the primary and secondary S02 NAAQS in Yellowstone 

19 Counly, as part of the State Implementation Plan. The Stipulation Requirements shall 

20 supersede any less stringent corresponding c.onditions pertaining to SO, sources in any 

21 existing permit currently issued to MPC. 

22 15. The Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachment # I are intended to assure 

23 attainment and maintenance of the primary and secondary NAAQS for So,. The 

24 Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment #1 arc not intended to address attainment or 

25 maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

26 16. This Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attaclunent #1 may be subject to 

27 modification upon !he occurrence of certain modifying conditions. Such modifying 

4 
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conditions include, but III'C notlimitcd to, the following; 

2 Ca) an EPA determination that the submitted plan is incomplete; 

3 Cb) an EPA diSllpproval, eilher partial or complete, of the submincd plan; 

4 Cc) an EPA conditional approval ofthc submined plan; 

S Cd) iI de1crmination by EPA that this plllll has failed to achieve or maintain the 

6 NAAQS;or 

7 (e) a demonsttation by MPC, utilizing DepartmeDt and EPA approved dispersion 

8 modeling tee:hniqucs (provided for in Appendix W of40 CFR Part S I. Tbcsc approved 

9 dispersion modeling techniqucs include. but arc not limited to CTDMplus and ISC.). that 

10 the NAAQS can be achieved and maintained by implementing lID a1tcmaLive control plan. 

II Such alternative control plans, include bUlan: not limited to: 

12 (i) pllUlS based upon a single emission limitation for several SOUR:CS or stacks 

13 (emission bubbling or ttading); 

14 Cii) a stack height of6S meters: or a taller stack height that MPC demonstrates, 

I S through a fluid model or field study approved by lhe Department and EPA, is Good 

16 Engineering Practice; 

17 (iii) an emission limitation thal varies in accordance with the buoyancy flux of the 

18 plume; or 

19 (iv) the realignment of emisSion limitations among the emission points within a 

20 facility 

21 17. Proccdwes for modification of this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attacluncmt 

22 ##1 shall be as follows: 

23 Board Al:lproyal 

24 8. Stipulation and Exhibit. A II modi fiC&tions of the text of this Stipulation and 

25 Exhibit A shall require issuance of a revised Board order. Minor and clerical corrections 

26 may be made to this Stipulation and Exhibit A by mutual agreement of the parties. without 

27 the necessity for a revised Board order. 

5 
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b. Attachment 1# 1. As provided in Paragraph 10, upon written 

2 certification by the Department that Attaclunent ##1 has been revised in accordance with the 

3 requirements of Exhibit A. the revision shllli be deemed incolpOrated in EJdlibit A and this 

4 Stipulation by reference, without the neccssity for a revised Board order. 

5 c. ImplemeDtation Approvals. Where Exhibit A or Attachment #1 authorizes 

6 the Dcpanmcnt and EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methodology, the 

1 implcmClltation of such approval shall not require issuance ofa revised Board order. 

8 EPA Apprpval for SIP Changes 

9 d. Stipulation. Exhibit, and Attachment j 1. Following EPA approval PurSUIIDt 

10 to parasraPh. 14, all modifications ofthe text of this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment 

I 1 # 1 shall require the approval of EPA under either subparagraph 11(f) or (g). To the extent 

12 allowed under federal requiJ'Cments, minor and clerical colTCctions may be made by mutual 

13 agreement of the panies, without me necessity for fonnal approval by EPA. 

14 e. Implementatipn Appmyal$. Where Exhibit A or AnacJunent #1 authorizes 

15 the Department and EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methodology, such EPA 

16 approval shall be obtained under either subparagraph 17(f) or (g). 

17 f. Title I Pax;cdurC$ Until the issuance ofa Title V operaling pennit for 

18 MPC and the adoption of the enabling state administrative rule described in paragraph 

19 l1(g), all nonclerical modifications to the text of this Stipulation, Exhibit A., or Attachment 

20 #1 described in paragraph I 7(d), and all implementation approvals described in 

21 subparagraph I 7(e). shall be submitted. to EPA under Title 1 of the federal Clean Air Act. 

22 The SIP revision procedures contained in 40 CFR Part 51 Subpart F shall not apply to 

23 modifications and approvals under subparagraphs I 7(d) and (e) that constitute "minor 

24 modifications" as determined pursuant to subparagraph 17(h). 

25 g. Title Y Prps;edu!'Cl!. Title V operating permit revision procedures may be 

26 used to modify tbe SIP to include textual modifications under subparagraph 17(d) and 

27 implementation approvals under subparagraph 17(e), provided tbat the following two 

6 
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2 (i) MPC has been issued. Title V opc:ratin& pennit and the State has adopted 

3 an enabliDg adminislrBtive rule:: that complies with tba feden! requirements for 

4 modification of SIP requinmJents through the Title V process; and 

5 (ii) the particular modification ofthe plan or implementation approval pertains 

6 to testing. monitoring. recordkeepiDg, calculation. reponing, or operatin& requirements or 

7 medlodologies. 

8 h. Minor Modifications. When a modification or approval under subparagraph 

9 17(d) aT (e) is proposed die Department shall consult with EPA to determine whether the 

10 modification or approval is a "major" or Mminor" modification. Such determination shall 

II be made within 45 days from die submittal of die proposed modification or approval to 

12 EPA. 

13 18. MPC does not waive and expressly ~serves its right to contest any Board 

14 order or Department or federal action which. without the written consent of MPC, modifies 

\ 5 this stipulation, Exhibit A. or Attachment # I. 

16 19. Accordingly, the panies agree that the Board shall issue an order lIdopting 

17 the terms of this Stipulation, including the emission limitations and other conditions 

18 contained in Exhibit A and Anacbment #I 1. Except where anodler effective date is 

19 provided in Exhibit A or Attac:luncnt #I 1. upon adoption in a Board Order, the Stipulation, 

20 Exhibit A. and Attachment /I \ shall be enforceable by the Department. 

21 20. .Jel ••'h......illIBRY 8"'.' pfv"iliiWR Sir.is itiP\l18lisA, .GCls MS cIac. 

22 Qepel"'.me"I's 118MB"1 Ie he heYftli Ity lite .._ sf lhis Sli,OIIalielt is ee'lllilie"cllllipeR the 

23 adoptiOA of 50_ emass;oa COAtTOJ rtz:atcg;es, fQr all !bc aff"cted industries in this metter 

24 wHillh _ ilt 1".iF 8111IRIRllR 1_1l110181111Huially limil. 1111 iliA. aRllllAe. 1=Jtil IlI11NiililllR IIIf 

26 by lite \J.S. EPA II!l a Fese.ellmplemeu"lien Pie. and "nien Cll'e adopted iii .espouse to 

27 tI\e EPA leRe. "fHereh 4, 1993 eem"l!: fene.isi".. "ftlie Billina::ri:awel S8! SIP. This 
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CONCERNING MONTANA POWER COMPANY J.E. CORETTE AND F. BIRD 
PLANTS, BILLINGS, MT. 
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BEFORE TIrE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVlEW 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

2 

3 In the Maller of the Applintion ) 
of the Depanment of Health and ) 

4 Environmeaw Sciences for Revision ) 
of the Montana State Air Quality ) 

5 Control Implementation Plan Relating ) 
to Control of Sulfur I)joxide Emissions ) 

6 in the BillingslLaurel Area. Affecting ) 
the Following Industries: Cenex, Inc. ) 

7 (Laurel); Conoea. Inc.; Exxon Company, 
USA; Montana Power Company, (J.E. 

) 
) 

8 Corette and F. Bird Plan~); Montana 
Sulphur and Chemical Company; The 

) 
) 

9 Westcrn Sugar Company; and Ycllowstone 
Energy Limited PlU'lncrship. 

) 
) 

10 ) 

II 

V lume IV -
ounty 

FINDINGS OF FACT
 
CONCLUSIONS OF LAW
 
AND ORDER ADOPTING
 

STIPULATJON OF
 
DEPARTMENT AND
 

MONTANAPO~RCOMWANY 

The Depanment of Environmental Quality (Department) has ~quested an Order 
12 

from the Board of Environmental Review (Board) adopting a sulfw dioxide control plan 
13 

for Montana Power Company (MPC). The control plan, together with the control plans for 
14 

the other above-captioned industries. is intended to attain and maintain the SO, National 
IS 

Ambient Air Quality Standards ("NAAQS") in the BillingsILaurel Area. ­
16 

Pursuant to public notice, and on June 12. 1998. the Board conducted a hearing in 
17 

Helena. Montana on the propo5Cd ~visions to the control plans. At lhe hearing an 
18 

opportunity for comment was provided to the Department, the affected industries. and 
19 

interested members of the public. Based on the record in this proceeding. the Board enters 
20 

the following Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law and Order in regard to this matter; 
21 

fINDINGS OF FACT 
22 

1. The above-caption~dman~r was initiated in 1994 by a petition of the 
23 

Department ofHealth and Envirorunental Sciences. The petition requested an Order from 
24 

the Board of Health and Environmental Sciences adopting sulfur dioxide control plans for 
25 

the seven named BilIingslLaurel industries. The sulfur dioxide control plans were 
26 

developed in response to a March 4, 1993,lener from the U.S. Environmental Protection 
27 

Agency (EPA) calJing for revisions to Montana's sulfur dioxide State Implementation Plan
 

(SIP). The Board of Health and Environmental Sci~nc~s approved six of the control plans
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in May of 1995. This Board approved the seventh plan (with com:sponding revisions to 

2 the other plans) in August of 1996. On August 27, 1996, Monlana submitted the plans to 

3 EPA as a SIP revision. Prior to EPA action on the plans, minor adjustments to the Exxon 

4 plan WCJC approved by this Board in February of 1997. 

S 2. In February and JUDe of 1997, without issu.ing a fonnal approval or 

6 disapproval of the initial control plans, EPA notified the Department ofsevCTllI areas in 

7 which EPA had questions about the approvability of the SIP. After discussions with EPA 

8 and the affected industries. the Department, in January of 1998, committed to make 

9 revisions to the plans to add.rcss most of EPA's concerns. Negotiations between the 

10 Department and the affected BillingslLaurel industries have resulted in the set of revised 

1 I control plans currently before this Board. 

12 3. 11u: sulfur dioxide control plan for MPC is contained in the Stipulation. 

13 Exhibit A. and Auachmcnt(s) that are attached to this Order and arc incorpora~dherein by 

14 reference. The Board has examined the Findings of the Stipulation and hereby ratifies and 

IS adopts them as the Board's Findings. 

16 4. It is the intent of the parties that the attached emission control plan for 

17 MPC, after adoption and incorporation by Board Order. shaJJ be submitted to the EPA for 

18 review and approval as part of the revised S02 SIP for the BillingslLaurel arca. 

19 S. The Department bas issued pUblic notice of the proposed revisions to the 

20 sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published, at least 30 days prior to the date ofthe 

21 hearing in this matter, by prominent advertisement in the affected area. A copy of the 

22 proposed revisions was made available for public inspection. 

23 

24 CONCI.USIONS OF LAW 

2S Based on the foregoing Findings of Facl, the Board hereby en~rs the following 

26 Conclusions of Law: 

27 I. The' puMic has been provided with appropriate notice and an oppol1unity to 

2' 
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13 

14 
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16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

participate in tbis matter. Title 2. chapters 3 and 4. MCA. The federal requirements for 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal of SIP ~yisions have been met. 40 CFR 

§5 1.1 02. 

2. The Department is required to p~pare and develop a comp~hensive plan 

for the prevention, abatement, and control ofair pollution in this state. Section 75-2­

112(2)(c). MCA. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the pwposes 

ofTitle 75. Chapter 2, MCA. Section 75-2-111(3). MCA. 

4. A Board Ord~ adopting the attached Stipulation. Exhibit A, and 

Attaehment(s) is necessary to comply with the March 4,1993, EPA request tIlat the 

BiliingslLaurel SIP be revised. 

5. All Findings ofFact are bereby incorporated in these Conclusions of Law. 

Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, IT IS HEREBY -
ORDERED THAT: 

The sulfur dioxide control plan for MPC sel fortll in'the attached 

Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attachment(s) is adopted by the Board and incorporated herein 

as part of this Order. 

2. This Order shall be enforceable by the DcpBltment. 

3. Modifications oflhis Order shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board and the issuance of a subsequent order ~sing this Order. 

DATED this.l.).-~day of June, 1998 

By: ~CINDYE.~ 
Chairperson 
Board of Environmental Review 

3 

Replace Pages: 

Page: 4 of 12 -
Page 56.9.3.20 (4) 



STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON PLAN 

Subject: Yellowstone County 

EXHIBIT A 

EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS
 

Montana PoWer Company, J.E. Corette Plant & F. Bird Plant
 
Billings, Montana
 

SECTION 1. AFFECTED FACILITIES 

(A)	 Plant Location: 

The J.E. Corette and F. Bird Plants are located Y, mile east of Billings adjacent to the Yellowstone River. 
The plants are located in Yellowstone County, Township 1 South, Range 26 East, center of Section 2. 

(B)	 Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(I)	 Main boiler - J.E. Corette Plant 
(2)	 F. Bird Plant 

SECTION 2 DEFINITIONS 

(A)	 The following definitions apply throughout this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(I)	 "Annual Emissions" means the amount of S02 emitted in a calendar year, expressed in pounds per 
year rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where:
 

[Annual Emissions] = 1: [Daily Emissions]
 

(2)	 "Attachment #1" means "Additional Performance Specifications For Stack Flow Rate Monitors" 
attached to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference. 

(3)	 "Buoyancy Flux" (Hourly Buoyancy Flux) means a stack plume rise parameter, to be determined 
on an hourly basis, and defined by the following equation: 

F = 2.45 VD2 (Ts • T)
 

Ts
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Where:
 

F = Hourly Buoyancy Flux in m~/sec3;
 

V = Hourly Average stack gas exit velocity in meters per second at actual conditions obtained
 
from either the primary (CEMS) or backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system; 

D = inside stack-top diameter in meters (3.51 meters); 
Ts = Hourly Average stack gas temperature in degrees Kelvin obtained from either the 

primary (CEMS) or backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system; and 
T = ambient air temperature in degrees Kelvin. 

The ambient air temperature used in all Buoyancy Flux calculations required by this control plan 
shall be 8.0 D C (281.2°K), the Billings annual average ambient temperature. 

MPC shall maintain an Hourly Buoyancy Flux of: 

F"uN = 144.6 m~/sec) =5: F s 448.57 m~/sec) = FMAX 

During plant startup, shutdown, or during any malfunction as defined in ARM 17.8.106, MPC may 
operate with a Buoyancy Flux less than the minimum of 144.6 m~/sec) provided the requirements 
of ARM 17.8.106 are met and the actual Buoyancy Flux is used to determine the appropriate 
emission limitation. 

The stack parameters associated with the minimum and maximum Fare: 

TMIN = 339.67 OK & VMIN = 27.74 meters/second 
TMAX = 449.67 DK & VMAX = 39.62 meters/second. 

Whenever the CErvlS-derived stack parameters "V" andlor "Ts" are unavailable to determine a 
Buoyancy Flux "F", a substituted Hourly Buoyancy Flux shall be used. The substituted Hourly 
Buoyancy Flux shall be determined from data derived from the backup temperature and flowrate 
monitoring system required by Section 6(B)(3) which: 

(a)	 by itself meets the specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and 
control requirements of Section 6 and Section 2(A)(8) and is designed to achieve a 
temporal sampling resolution of at least one temperature and flowrate measurement per 
minute; or 

(b)	 in combination with the primary CEMS meets the specifications, operating requirements, 
and quality assurance and control requirements of Section 6 and Section 2(A)(6 and 8). 
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The backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system equipment is only required to operate 
when the primary temperature and flowrate monitoring system equipment (those components of 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION P 

the CEMS required by Section 6(B)(2» has failed and is determined to be unable to obtain and 
record Hourly Average temperature and flow rate data. 

In the absence of such data a substitute Hourly Buoyancy Flux "F" shall be the average "F" 
determined for a period immediately prior to the loss of the stack parameters "V" and/or "Ts" that 
is equal in length to the time period over which stack parameters "V" and/or "Ts" are unavailable. 
That time period, called the "Iook-back" period, is measured in increments of Calendar Days. 

Specifically, the substituted Hourly Buoyancy Flux "F" shall be the hourly average Buoyancy Flux 
"F" determined for the applicable "look-back" period. The applicable "look-back" period is a 
period, measured in Calendar Day increments, which is equal to the number of consecutive 
Calendar Days during which one or more hours of the stack parameters "V" and/or"Ts" are 
unavailable. The applicable "look-back" period begins with the Calendar Day immediately 
preceding the Calendar Day in which the stack parameters "V"and/or "Ts" first became unavailable 
and continues backward in time for the number of Calendar Days equal to the number of Calendar 
Days during which one or more hours of the stack parameters "V"and/or "Ts" are unavailable. 

For example, ifstack parameters "V"and/or "Ts" are.unavailable for a period beginning at 10:59 .­p.m. on January 3rd and ending at 1:0 I a.m. January 5th, the applicable look-back periods would 
be: 

for the 24th hour of Calendar Day January 3rd, the look-back period would be one
 
Calendar Day - in this case January 2nd;
 

for each hour of Calendar Day January 4th, the look-back period would be two Calendar 
Days - in this case January 1st and January 2nd; 

for the 1st hour of Calendar Day, January 5th. the look-back period would be three
 
Calendar Days - in this case December 31 st, January 1st and January 2nd.
 

Substituted values for Buoyancy Flux may not be used to satisfy MPC's Quarterly Data Recovery 
Rate unless the data is derived from the backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system 
required by Section 6(8)(3) or by backup equipment that by itself or in combination with the 
primary CEMS meets the specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and control 
requirements of Section 6 and Section 2(A)(6 and 8). 

The Buoyancy Flux for any three hour period, "FJ ", shall be determined by 

Page: 4 of 19 
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averaging the Hourly Buoyancy Fluxes for the three hour period. 
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3 

When an Hourly Buoyancy Flux value is unavailable due to failure of both the primary (CEMS) 
and backup temper-ature and flowrate monitoring systems, MPC shall use the substitution 
procedure for "F" defined above. 

(4)	 ."Calendar Day" means a 24-houT period starting at 12:00 midnight and ending at 12:00 midnight, 
24 hours later. 

(5)	 "Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) of a Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 
60-minute periods in a day which are generally identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

(6)	 "Continuous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" means all equipment necessary to obtain an 
Hourly S02 Emission Rate, provided each S02 concentration and stack gas volumetric flow rate 
monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at least one concentration or flow 
rate measurement per minute. Such equipment includes a continuous emission monitor (CEM) 
which determines sulfur dioxide concentrations in a stack gas, a continuous stack gas volumetric 
flow rate monitor which determines stack gas flow rates, and associated data acquisition 
equipment. 

(7)	 "Daily Emissions" means the amount of S02 emitted in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds per 
day and rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Daily Emissions] = I: [Three Hour Emissions] 

Each Calendar Day is comprised of eight non-overlapping 3-hour periods. The Three Hour 
Emissions from all 3-hour periods in a Calendar Day shall be used to determine that day's 
emissions. 

(8)	 "Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all Valid and complete IS-minute data blocks in 
a Clock Hour. Four (4) Valid and complete IS-minute data blocks are required to determine an 
Hourly Average for each monitor and source per Clock Hour. 

Exclusive of the above definition, an Hourly Average may be determined with two (2) Valid and 
complete IS-minute data blocks. for two of the 24 hours in any Calendar Day. 
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temperature monitor, and stack gas flow rate monitor shall have a minimum of one (1) data point 
value; however, each monitor shall be operated such that all Valid data points acquired in any 15­
minute block shaH be used to determine that IS-minute block's reponed concentration and flow 
rate. :: 

(9) "Hourly S02 Emission Rate" means the pounds per Clock Hour of SOl emissions from a stack 
determined using Hourly Averages and rounded to the nearest one tenth of a pound. 

For stack systems, S02 concentrations shall be measured in pans per million (PPM) on either a wet 
or dry basis. 

(a)	 If the SOl concentration is measured on a wet basis, MPC shall calculate the Hourly SOl 
Emission Rate using the following equation: 

Where: 

Hourly 501 Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest tenth 
ofa pound; -
1.663 X 10"in (poundsfSCF)fPPM; 
Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM; and 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an actual wet 
basis, convened to Standard Conditions, and reponed in standard cubic feet per 
hour (SCFH). 

(b)	 If the S02 concentration is measured on a dry basis, MPC shall either install, operate, and 
maintain a continuous moisture monitor for measuring and recording the moisture 
content of the stack gases or determine the moisture content of the stack gases 
continuously (or on an hourly basis) and correct the measured hourly volumetric stack 
gas flow rates for moisture. MPC shall calculate the Hourly S02 Emission Rate using the 
following equation: 

EH = K * CH * QH * (100 • %H1Q) 
100 

Where: 

Hourly S02 Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest 
tenth of a pound; 

Yellowstone County 
R'H-..I::-ollution 
Control r 

A complete IS-minute data block for each sulfur dioxide continuous emission monitor, stack gas 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATIOl'1..-1'=11.1'1 

Dat 
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1.663 X 10.7 in (poundslSCF)IPPM;
 
Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM (dry basis);
 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an actual wet
 
basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in standard cubic
 
feet per hour (SCFH); and
 
Hourly Average stack gas moisture content, in percent by volume.
 

(10)	 "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up, shutting down, using fuel, or 
processing materials and SOl emissions are expected from the source or stack. 

(II)	 "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate" means the percentage of hours in a calendar quarter when CEMS 
derived Hourly SOl Emission Rate data are available for a stack in comparison to the number of 
corresponding Operating hours for that stack. 

The Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) for a stack shall be calculated in accordance with the 
following equation: 

QDRR = YH X 100%
 
OH
 

Where: 

YH= number of hours of Hourly SOl Emission Rate data that are also stack Operating 
hours in a calendar quarter; 

OH= total number of stack Operating hours in a calendar quarter; and 
QDRR= Quarterly Data Recovery Rate. 

(12)	 "Standard Conditions" means 20.0°C (293.2°K) at I atmosphere (760.0mm Hg) or 68.0°F 
(527.7°R) at I atmosphere (29.92" Hg). 

(13)	 "Three Hour Emissions" means the amount of SOl emitted in each of the eight non-overlapping 
three hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds and rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Three Hour Emissions] = 1: [Hourly SOl Emission Rates] 

Whenever Hourly SOl Emission Rates are unavailable and the facility is not Operating, zero 
pounds per hour shall be substituted for the missing Hourly SOl Emission Rates. 
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which meets the applicable specifications, operating requirements and quality assurance and 
control requirements of Section 6. 

SECTION 3. EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND FACILITy MODIFICATIONS 

(A) Emission Limitations 

(I) Affected Sources: 

(a) Main Boiler Stack; 

(i) the Three Hour Emission Limitation (EL) for 502 from the main boiler stack is 
dependent upon, and varies in accordance with, the Three Hour Average 
Buoyancy Flux (F) of the exhaust gas that is emitted from the main boiler 
stack (J.E. Corette). 

(ii) Three Hour Emissions of 502 in pounds of 502 per three hours from the main 
boiler shall not exceed the value of the Three Hour Emission Limitation, EL, as 
determined by the following equations: -
For F) < 250.3; 
For FJ 2 250.3; 

EL = (4.882 • F) 
EL = (8.763 • F) 

+ 1202.4 
+ 230.9 

Where: 

F) = 

EL = 

Three Hour Average Buoyancy Flux in m'/secJ 
; and 

Three Hour Emission Limitation for SOz in pounds of 502 per three 
hours. 

(iii) Daily Emissions of 502 from the main boiler stack shall not exceed the sum of 
all of the Three Hour Emission Limitations, ~EL' for the eight non-overlapping 
three hour periods in a Calendar Day. 

(iv) Annual Emissions ofSOz from the main boiler stack shall not exceed 
9,999,000 pounds per calendar year. 

\ 

(v) Except as provided in Section 2(A)(3), Buoyancy Flux shall not be less than 
144.6 m4/sec). Buoyancy Flux shall not exceed 448.57 m'/sec) at any time. 

STATE OF MONTANA owstone County 
Air Pollution 
~""U"'-""..!-rogram 

. . 
{I 4) "Valid" means data that is obtained from a monitor or meter serving as a component of the CEMS 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
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. (i) MPC shall utilize appropriate maintenance, repair, and operating practices to 
control emissions of sulfur bearing gases from minor sources such as ducts, . 

·7 stacks, valves, vents, vessels, and flanges which are not otherwise subject to 
this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(B)	 Facility Modifications 

(I)	 By January I, 1997, fuel oil burning capability shall be removed from the F. Bird Plant as follows: 

(a)	 MPC shall remove the oil line that connects the fuel oil storage tank to the unloading 
station; and 

(b)	 MPC shall fill the fuel oil delivery pipe that connects the loading station to the F. Bird 
Plant with concrete. 

SECTION 4. COMPLIANCE DETERMINATIONS 

(A)	 Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3(A)( I )(a) for the main boiler stack shall be 
determined by using data from the CEMS required by Section 6 (B)(I) and (2), and in accordance with the 
appropriate equation(s) in Section 2(A)( I), (3), (7), (9), and (13), except when CEMS data is not available as 
provided in Sections 2 (A)(3) and (13). Although the CEMS data is the method of demonstrating 
compliance on a continuous basis, the data from the testing required by Sections 5(A) or 6(C) and (D) shall 
also be used to demonstrate compliance. 

(B)	 In a letter dated October 7, 1994, MPC certified that the modifications required by Section 3(B) were 
complete. Compliance with the facility modification requirements contained in Section 3(B) shall be 
verified by the Department during the next annual inspection and whenever necessary, thereafter. 

(C)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements. 

(I)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements contained in Section 6(A)(2) 
shall be determined in accordance with Section 2 (A)( II), with no exceptions for out-of­
specification data or monitor downtime, except as provided in Section 6(A)(2). 

(2)	 For quarters in which Operating hours are reduced (short quarters), a deteimination of whether 
MPC has violated the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) requirements in Section 6(A)(2)(b) 

\ -=s:.:h=al~li.nclude consideration of whether the reduced Operating hours made compliance with Section 
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SECTION 5. 

(A) 

(8) 

SECTION 6. 

(A) 

6(A)(2)(b) unreasonable. 

(3)	 Upon determination that the CEMS is not functioning properly, MPC shall implement short term 
corrective measures, and if necessary, long term corrective measures to accomplish, as 
expeditiously as practicable, either: 

(a)	 correction of the failure; or 

(b)	 development, installation (if necessary), testing, maintenance, and operation of a new 
CEMS or appropriate replacement portions of the affected CEMS. 

EMISSION TESTING 

In order to accurately determine the sulfur dioxide emission rate in pounds per hour for the main boiler stack, 
MPC shall perform annual source testing using EPA approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, 
Methods 1-4 and 6/6C as appropriate for this Stipulation and Exhibit A) or an equivalent method approved 
by the Department and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 17.8.106). 
The annual or semiannual Relative Accuracy Test Audits (RATAs) required by Sections 6 (C) and (D) may 
be substituted for the annual source tests provided that the flow rate RATA and the concentration RATA are 
performed simultaneously and additional calculations are made to determine and report the data in pounds -
per hour of sulfur dioxide. 

MPC shall notify the Department in writing of each annual source test a minimum of twenty-five (25) 
working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the Department). 

CONTINUOUS MONITORING 

CEM Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(1)	 "Unusual Circumstances" means circumstances which are unforeseeable, beyond MPC's control, 
and which could not reasonably have been prevented or mitigated by MPC. Such circumstances 
may include but are not limited to earthquakes, power outages, or fire; but do not include failures 
of any monitoring or metering equipment or associated data acquisition equipment unless such 
failures meet the following conditions: 

(a)	 prior to the failure, the equipment was installed, operated, and maintained in accordance 
with the requirements of Section 6; 
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(b) . upon failure, MPC initiates the short term corrective measures and, as necessary, the long 
term corrective measures required by Section 4(C)(3); 

(c)	 within two working days of occurrence, MPC notifies the Department's Permitting and 
Compliance Division by telephone of the occurrence of Unusual Circumstances, as 
defined herein; and 

(d)	 MPC demonstrates, by utilizing properly signed contemporaneous CEMS operating logs 
and other relevant evidence, in the first quarterly report following the failure that the 
failure meets the above conditions. 

(2)	 Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(a)	 Notwithstanding the QDRR requirements specified in Section 6(A)(2)(b), whenever a 
source or stack is Operating, MPC shall use best efforts to operate the associated CEMS 
in a manner to achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) that is 
technically feasible. 

(b)	 At a minimum, MPC shall achieve the following QDRR requirements, unless prevented 
by Unusual Circumstances or by reduced Operating hours as provided in Section 
4(C)(2): 

(i)	 for the main boiler stack CEMS, MPC shall achieve a QDRR of equal to or 
greater than 90%. Valid data obtained from backup temperature and flow rate 
monitoring system equipment in combination with data from the primary sulfur . 
dioxide continuous emission monitor shall count towards meeting this 
requirement. 

(c)	 In its evaluation of whether MPC used best efforts to achieve the highest QDRR 
technically feasible, the Department will consider: 

(i)	 the design capabilities of the CEMS, and whether: 

(ii)	 MPC has properly operated and maintained the CEMS, including the 
maintenance of an adequate spare parts inventory; 

(iii)	 MPC has complied with the quality assurance requirements described in 
Section 6; 

,,::-	 ~(~iv.) MPC has taken timely and appropriate action to correct a failure in the CEMS; 
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and 

(v)	 Unusual Circumstances have occurred, as defined in Section 6 (A){ I). 

(B)	 Affected Sources 

(I)	 By July I, 1997, MPC shall operate and maintain a continuous emission monitor to measure sulfur 
dioxide concentrations from the main boiler stack. 

(2)	 By July I, 1997, MPC shall operate and maintain a continuous stack flow rate monitor and 
temperature monitor (at a minimum, a thermocouple) to measure the stack gas flow rates from the 
main boiler stack. 

(3)	 By January I, 1999, or a date 6 months after EPA approval of the Buoyancy Flux monitoring 
requirements contained in this document (whichever date is later), MPC shall install and maintain a 
backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system for the main boiler stack. The back-up 
temperature and flowrate monitoring system shall be capable of obtaining and recording stack 
parameters to determine "V" and/or "Ts" in the event of the failure of the primary temperature and 
t10wrate monitoring system which is a component of the CEMS required by Section 6{B){2) and 
shall meet the performance specifications contained in Section 2{A)(3). However, the back-up 
system may rely upon the in-stack pitot tube and associated mechanical connections that are 
components or'the primary temperature and flowrate monitoring system up to, but not including, 
the transducer. 

For purposes of compliance with this requirement, the backup monitoring equipment shall include 
as a minimum a differential pressure transducer, a thermocouple, and either: 

(a)	 chart recorder(s) capable of recording "Ts" and pitot tube differential pressure, or 

(b)	 a data logger capable of recording 'Ts" and the calculated "V", the calculated flowrate, 
or the pilot tube differential pressure necessary to calculate .'V" and flowrate. 

Upon installation, MPC shall operate the backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system 
whenever the primary (CEMS) temperature and flowrate monitoring system is delermined to have 
failed. 

(C)	 CEM Performance Specifications 

(I)	 All continuous SOl concentration monitors required by this control plan shall: 
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(a) be installed, certified, operated, and maintained in accordance with the performance 
standards in 40 CFR Part 75, Appendices A and B; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet the quality assurance (QA) and quality control (QC) procedures in 
40 CFR";Part 75, Appendices A and B, except that at least one of the daily zero/spans per 
calendar week must be conducted using certified calibration gas. 

(2)	 MPC shall notify the Department in writing of each Relative Accuracy Test Audit a minimum of 
twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

(D)	 Stack Gas Flow Rate Monitor Perfonnance Specifications 

(I) All continuous stack gas flow rate monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, certified, operated and maintained in accordance with 40 CFR Part 75, 
Appendices A and B; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet the quality assurance and quality control requirements of 40 CFR 
Part 75, Appendices A and B and the additional requirements of Department Method B·l 
of Attachment I. 

SECTION 7. DATA REPQRTING REQUIREMENTS 

(A)	 MPC shall submit quarterly reports on a calendar year basis, beginning with the first calendar quarter of 
1998. The quarterly reports shall be submitted within 30 days of the end of each calendar quarter. The 
quarterly reports shall be submitted to the Department's Permitting and Compliance Division office in 
Helena and the Billings Regional Office. The quarterly report format shall consist of both a comprehensive 
electronic-magnetic report and a written or hard copy data summary report. 

(B)	 The electronic report format and records structure shall require hourly CEMS data, stack temperature and 
calibration data to be submitted to the Department as required in Section 7(A). The data shall be submitted 
to the Department on magnetic or optical media, and such submittal shall follow the reporting format 
specified by the Department in 1996, as may be subsequently amended. The Department shall reserve the 
right to call for any necessary future revisions to the reporting format delineated in this Section. 

(I)	 The electronic report shall contain the following: 

(a)	 Hourly Average S02 concentrations in PPM from the main boiler' stack; 
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(c) Hourly Average stack gas temperature in of from the main boiler stack; 

(d) Hourly SOz Emission Rates in pounds per Clock Hour from the main boiler stack; 

(e) Hourly Buoyancy Flux ,F, in mO/secl and Three Hour Buoyancy Fluxes, Fl , in m4/secl ; 

and 

(f) daily calibration data from the CEMS required by Section 6(B)(I) and (2), or, if 
applicable, Section 6(B)(3). 

(2)	 In addition to submitting the electronic-magnetic quarterly reports to the Department, MPC shall 
also record, organize and archive for at least five years the same data, and upon request by the 
Department, MPC shall provide the Department with any data archived in accordance with this 
Section. 

(C)	 The quarterly written report for the J.E. Corette Plant shall consist of summarized CEMS data for Daily 
Emissions, Three Hour Emission Limitations for SOl (as determined by the Buoyancy Flux Fl ), Three Hour 
Emissions, Quarterly Data Recovery Rates and text regarding excess emissions. -
(1)	 The following data shall be recorded, organized, reported, and archived for a minimum of five 

years: 

(a)	 Three Hour Emission Limitations for SOz from the main boiler stack; 

(b)	 Three Hour Emissions of SOz from the main boiler stack; 

(c)	 Daily Emissions ofSOz in pounds per Calendar Day from the main boiler stack; 

(d)	 Daily Emission Limitations for SOz from the main boiler stack; 

(e)	 the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for the CEMS expressed in percent (Valid data 
obtained from backup temperature and flowrate monitors in combination with data from 
the primary 'sulfur dioxide continuous monitor shall count towards meeting the QDRR 
requirements.); 

(f)	 the Operating hours during the calendar quarter for the source or units associated with 
the main boiler stack; 
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(g) the date and time identifying each period of continuous monitoring system downtime 
during the reporting period, including quality control and quality assurance checks, and 
the nature of system repairs or adjustments; 

(h)	 the results of the quarterly CGA's or RAA's and flow rate checks, the annual or 
semiannual RATA's required in Sections 6(C) and (D), and the annual source tests 
required by Section SeA); and 

(i)	 any documentation which demonstrates that a CEMS failure meets the conditions of 
Unusual Circumstances. 

(2)	 For each Calendar Day on which any emission limitation(s) were exceeded, the written report shall 
identify the source or unit with excess emissions and include the following information in a report 
submittal as specified in Section 7(A): 

(a)	 total hours of Operation with excess emissions, the Hourly 502Emission Rates, the 
Three Hour Emissions, the Three Hour Emission Limitations for S02' the Daily 
Emission Limitations for 502. and the Daily Emissions; 

(b)	 all information regarding reasons for operating with excess emissions; and 

(e)	 corrective actions taken to mitigate excess emissions. 

(D)	 Upon request from a representative of the Department, EPA or Yellowstone County Air Pollution Control, 
MPC shall provide Hourly S02 Emissions Rate data for any prior day not covered by the latest quarterly 
report from the main boiler stack. 

(E)	 By JanUal)' I, 2000, the Department shall reevaluate the reporting requirements of this Section and determine 
if revisions are necessary or desirable. The purpose of the reevaluation is to determine if the reporting 
requirements should be modified to more closely meet the informational needs of the Department and the 
public, and to reduce or simplify the requirements for MPC while still providing the necessary information. 
Any revisions shall be made only after consultation with MPC, consideration of the number and type of data 
requests made by the public, and the Department's emission inventol)' and compliance needs. 
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SECTION 8, ADp!IlONAL REOUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

Except as otherwise provided herein, nothing in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment # I shall be construed to 
alter MPC's obligation under any other applicable state, federal and local laws and regulations, orders, and permit 
conditions. In any enforcement proteJ:ding pertaining to such other requirements, MPC reserves the right to raise any 
and all available equitable or legal defenses. 

SECTION 9. GENERAL CONDITIONS 

(A)	 Inspection - For purposes of ensuring compliance with this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment # I, MPC 
shall, pursuant to 75-2-403, MCA, allow the Department representative(s) access to all S02 emitting sources 
at the MPC facility such that, the Department representative(s) may, pursuant to 75-2-403, MCA, enter and 
inspect, at any reasonable time, any property, premises, or place, except a private residence, on or at which 
an S02 emitting source is located or is being constructed or installed. The Department representatives shall 
be allowed to conduct surveys, collect samples, obtain emissions data, audit any monitoring equipment 
(CEMS), or observe any monitoring or testing, and conduct all other necessary functions related to this 
control plan. 

As provided in Section 75-2-105, MCA, MPC may seek a court order declaring certain trade secret 
information as confidential and not a matter of public record. If MPC claims that certain information is ­
entitled to trade secret protection, the Department shall maintain such information as confidential pending 
issuance of a court order under Section 75-2-105, MCA, provided that MPC initiate such court action within 
14 days of delivering the information to the Department. 

(B)	 Enforcement - Any violation ofa limitation, condition, or other requirement contained herein ("Stipulation 
Requirement") constitutes grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. If the incident causing 
the violation would also form the basis of a violation of ARM Title 17, Chapter 8, or ofTitle 75, Chapter 2, 
MCA, the Department shall not count the violation of the Stipulation Requirement as an additional or 
separate violation incident for penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 
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ADDITIONAL PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS FOR STACK FLOW RATE
 
MONITORS
 

..' 

METHODB-l
 
ADDITIONAL ONGOING QUALITY ASSURANCE AND QUALITY CONTROL
 

REQUIREMENTS FOR IN-STACK AND IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FREQUENCY OF FLOW MONITOR TESTING 

The requirements of this method are in additon to the requirements 0£40 CFR Part 75. A 
summary chart showing each additional quality assurance test and the frequency at which each 
test is required is located at the end of this Method in Table 1. 

1.1 Quarterly Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, conduct a quarterly stack velocity and flow rate check by 
performing a velocity traverse and visual inspection of the annubar system. Perfonn the 
following assessments during each calendar quarter in which the unit operates. This reql,lirement 
is effective as of the calendar quarter following the calendar quarter in which the flow monitor is 
provisional certified. The semiannual or annual Relative Accuracy Test Audits may substitute 
for the quarterly single velocity traverse checks. 

1.1.1 Flow Monitor Flow Rate Check 

Once during each operating quarter and for each flow monitor, perfonn a flow rate check 
by completing a single velocity traverse, calculating the associated average flow rate, and 
comparing the average flow with the concurrent flow measured by the continuous flow monitor. 
The flow rate check shall be performed at normal operating rates or load level. The flow rate 
check shall be performed in accordance with 40 CFR Part 75, Appendix A, Section 6.0 as 
appropriate for a single traverse. The difference (PD) between the average flow rate determined 
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by the single velocity traver'se and the continuous flow monitor shall not exceed 15 percent (10% 
after January 1, 2000) as determined by equation B-1. If the single velocity traverse fails to meet 
the 15% (10% after January 1,2000) difference specification, the owner/operator may conduct an 
additional single velocity traverse l:>r;:a complete Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) in 
accordance with 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Section 6.0 in order to demonstrate compliance 
with the 15% (10% after January 1,2000) difference or 15% (10 % after January 1,2000) 
relative accuracy requirements. 

PD = TF - FR x 100 (Eq. B-1) 
TF 

Where: 
PD = Percent Difference; 
TF = Traverse Flow (seth); 
FR = Continuous Flow Monitor Flow (seth); and 
TF and FR are on a consistent moisture basis. -

, ' 

lfthe Relative Accuracy of the latest semiannual or annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit 
(RATA) conducted pursuant to 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, Section 2.3 is less than 10%, the 
single velocity traverse flow rate check may be discontinued. However, if future RATA~ 

indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10% or greater, performance of the single velocity traverse flow 
rate check shall resume. 

1.1.2 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when a flow monitor fails the quarterly flow rate check 
(the difference between the average flow rate determined by the velocity traverse and the 
continuous flow monitor exceeds 15% or 10% after January 1, 2000) or the visual inspection of 
the annubar system indicates a damaged or improperly operating annubar flow measuring device. 
The out-of-control period begins with the hour of the failed flow rate check or visual inspection 
and ends with the hour of a satisfactory flow rate check, RATA, or correction of the damage or 
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improperly operating annuhar flow measuring device. During any period that the flow monitor is 
out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission compliance nor be counted 
towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

TABLE 1- ADDITIONAL FLOW MONITOR QUALITY ASSURANCE TEST
 
REQUIREMENTS
 

Test Weekly Quarterly 

Flow Check 
(single velocity traverse) 

Visual Inspection of Annubar x 
System 

1 The owner/operator has an option to perform a RATA if the quarterly flow rate check 
(single traverse) fails specifications. In addition, if the Relative Accuracy detemiined by 
the latest RATA is less than 10%, the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check 
may be discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10% or 
greater, performance of the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check shall 
resume. 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter of the Application 
of the Depanment of Health and 

) 
) 

Environmental Sciences for Revision 
ofthe Moncana State Air Quality 
Control lmplemenlation Plan Relating 

) 
) 
) 

to ConlrOl of SulfUr Dioxide Emissions 
in the BillingsILaurcl Area, Affecting 
lhe Following Industries: Ceoex. Inc. 
(Laurel); Conaco. Inc.; Exxon Company. 
USA; Montana Power Company. (J.E. 
Coreue and F. Bird PlantS); Montana 
Sulphur &: Chemical Company; The 

) 
) 
)
)
) 
) 

) 

snpULAnON OF 
DEPARTMENT AND 

MONTANA SULPHUR &: 
CHEMICAL COMPANY 

Western SUlJDf Company; and Yellowstone) 
Energy Limned Panncrship. ) 

The Department ofEnviromnental Quality ("Department"). and Montana Sulphur 

&. Chemical Company ("MSCC"), hereby stipulate to the following paragraphs 1-22. 

including Exhibit A and Atlachment II I • in regard to the above-captioned matter and 

present the same for consideration and adoption by the Boan! of Environmental Review 

("Board"). 

Except for the parties' Stipulation of February 2, 1996. which is ratified in 

Paragraph I. this Stipulation nullifies and supersedes all Stipulations which were executed 

by MSCC and the Department in response \0 the EPA SIP call lener of March 4, 1993. 

A contested cpse was initia'ed on MP¥ 19, '99S by ,be Board ofHeehb and 

IiA"jFIIRAIoaRlal SlIi_lIas EPRld.II86SlIr til dI. JillulillUiR.'jrllRlRaRtlll A:e..je·....~ lit the 

M<\'1cstllf ..iCC Ie laa.. ) ISCC's etljalilillRIIl9 tA. P.,....nt·s prepe:ted 5111. dioxide 

6l1lAtFlIi \llaA fwr UiCC Oil O~llIbcr 6, 1~g5, 'be Baud BAA''''' pIIQtjll&& til jR'."'CR••1I 

JKlSlpllA. k-.riR8 &'il"" b~' li_eA, USA ~1i""l1R~ and Vclle 11111'" IORel'S) bi:rniteil 

0' 

,eslpeRes IIntil Feet'tllll') I. 199/;. Oft or .boll' Deeen.Iser 26,1995, YELP. MSCC. lIIid 

tlla Palla",,,,eR! sigtleEi a Regelislell !ltiplIJIIHolt fer the "oitherllhlll ofYEJ:;P &em the 
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_Ii AIlS " .."""iRM 'RBI !N"h lIpJ!lR!llllEi Allill Blell.Ii,,! IlIIlReRelflltaEi Ihllt a height ef9701i 

meters is jUS'j£ied end cndi'sble as Hood epa;r_erinl pmcrice beiSb' f?r tbA' stack ill 

eeeerdanee .. ith the re~"heUlen'" "r4e CFR PIIt't S I, Sttbpert F, Seelien 51.lee. ineluding 

speeifieally pet'agt'8J!lftB fii~. EiU. Mil (Itl(~( I ) lA"raef, QIiiP lltllillllli"as. BREI 'hll 

CBfNSpSRaiRg J4eRS.Aa ..."VAIR_C. 80'remh38 GEP De D=par!'o:tenr bps determined 

end IIp", for P"rpo." of t!ds Stip"laljon Exhibit A .ad A ItPChmcAl: Ii I, 'bat .45CC 

sftell .ea"i., e .f...il fe, 11I8h llaillftt iR lla•••"iIl8 of cmi.siOA limitations The DepaT'menl 

has-.,.....h.f Ii........ifted the' tfte ra.8'Blde", ef' ariHle t. ...e,ane) litIS( aneL'er the enai:nions 

shjfti/l& ill seMinl effti&6ie" limits ...IIR'••plet.a _II ,ppFQ"eli ~ lII. pat:U•• in (hi. 

SIiJMI)MisA i. Ret a pfaa-illite" SF uRl."rAll dispcAiiop aee:bQique fN ,AseC end the 

ileJla"menl agrees Nt usee is "I"ill.d 10 IlRd.1la1l r_i". IIAlissioA Jimjlplion emdi' 

gc;OgAi:.ai A8 It 'cb secbniq"es 

2 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

IS 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

-


Page: 7 of 14 -
Page 56.9.3.21 (7) 



__ 

Volume IV 
Chapter 5 

AIR QUALITY CONTROL
 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN
 

Ail:-Pmttffillon 

rogram 

Subject:STATE OF MON1.I'"U'IrT""

3. On April 30, 1971, the United States Environmenl8J Protection Agency 

2 (~EPA") promulgated national ambient air quality standards ("NAAQS") for Sulfur Oxides 

3 (mcasun:d as sulfur dioxide "SO,~)_ The primary annual standard is 80 micrograms per 

4 cubic meter (annual arithmetic mean) or 0.03 puts per million (PPM); the primary 24-hour 

5 standard is 365 micrograms per cubic meter (24-hour maximum concentration) or 0.14 

6 pans per million (PPM), Dot to be exceeded more than once per year. A secondary 

7 standard for SO,WBS also promulgated by EPA. The secondary standard is 1300 

8 micrograms per cubic meter (maximum 3-hour concentration) or 0.5 PPM of SO, not to be 

9 exeeeded more than once per year. These standards were promulgated by EPA pursuant to 

10 Section 109 ofthe Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, as amended by the Clean Air 

II Act Amendmenu of 1990 ("Act"). 

12 4. Section 110 of the Act requires each state to submit Ul implementation plan 

13 for the control ofeach air pollutant for which a national ambient air quality standard has 

14 been promulgated. Since a national standard has been promulgated for sulfur oxides,the 

15 Slate of Montana is required to submit to EPA an implementation plan for SO,. 

16 S. In April, 1979. the Deparonent submitted an addendum to the State 

17 Implementation Plan for the BiIlingslLaurcl area designed to achieve compliance with the 

1g NAAQS for SO, (hereafter "BillingslLaurcl Plan"). EPA approved the BiIlingslLaW'el 

19 Plan in September, 1979. 

20 6. In a March 4, 1993, lener to the Governor of Montana. EPA stated that it 

21 had determined the BillingsILaurel Plan to be substantially inadequate to anain and 

22 maintain the SO, NAAQS and EPA stated that the Plan must be revised. The letter called 

23 for a SIP revision for the BillingsILaurcl area to asSW'C attainment and maintenance of the 

24 SO, NAAQS. 

25 7. The EPA lener of March 4, 1993. established September 4, 1994, as the 

26 deadline to submit to EPA a revised or new SO~ plan for the BiliingsfLaurcl area. 

27 8. Utilizing adisper.;ion modeling analysis, MSCC and the Department have 
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developed an emission control strategy that, together wi!h similar control strategies for 

2 other BilIingslLaurel industries, is intended 10 assure anainment and mainlenance of the 

3 primary and secondary S02 NAAQS. MSCC's acceptance oflhis Stipulation and ofthc 

4 asswnptions and l"CSulb of the dispersion modeling analysis conducted in this case is for 

S the sole and exclusive purpose of implementing the 502 emission control strategy 

6 contained in this Stipulation. Exhibil A. and Attachment # I. In !he event of future 

7 revisions 10 the SO, emission control stJ1Itegy contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and 

S A\1aChment #1. MSCC does not waive and shall not be precluded from raising any objc.:­

9 tions it may have including but not limited to those pertaining to the dispersion modeling 

10 analysis. 

\I 9. The purpose of this Stipulation and the emission limitations and other 

12 lintitations contained in Exhibit A and Attachment /I I is to establish an emission control 

13 strategy for MSCC which, together with similar controlslrategies for the other 

14 BillingslLaurel industries. will assure attainment and maintenance of the primary and 

1S secondary SO, NAAQS. The Slipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachment III do not address -
16 attainment or maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality Staildards (MAAQS). 

17 10. Exhibit A. which is attached to this Stipulation and incorporated herein by 

18 refercOce. contains emission limitations and o!her conditions, including but not limited to: 

19 methods for determining compliance with emission limitations. requirements by which 

20 sucb emission limitations are made quantifiable and enforceable by the Department, and 

21 facility modification requirements. MSCC shall comply with the tenns of this Stipulation. 

22 the emission limitations and olher conditions set forth in Exhibit A and Attachment #1. 

23 I\. The following Attachment is attached to Exhibit A and is incorporated 

24 therein and in this Stipulation by reference: 

25 Attachment 1# I : Perronnance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Moniton. 

26 12. Upon wrinen cenification by the Department tbat Attachment 1# I has been 

27 revised in accordance with the requirements of Exhibit A. the revision shall be deemed 
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incorporated in Exhibit A and uw. Stipulation by reference, and sball be enforceable from 

2 the date of the Dcpanment cCrtificlllion. 

3 13. Disputes betw=n the plll'ties, during the developmeDt ofa revised 

4 Attacbment #1, as to whether a draft revision is in accordance with the requirements of 

S Exhibit A must be submitted to the Board prior to judicial review of the dispute. The 

6 Board will exercise reasonable diligence in rendering a determination on the disputed 

7 matter. This paragraph shall not be construed to preclude the Department from dircctly 

8 seeking judicial enforcement of the (mal Attachment or of any other provision of this 

9 Stipulation or Exhibit A. 

)0 14. For the exclusive purpose of implementing the sulfur dioxide emission 

11 control strategy contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachment #1. ARM 

12 17.8.322 shall be interpteted to mean that no-person sball bum solid, liquid. or gaseous 

) 3 fue:ls such that the aggregate sulfur content of all fuels burned within a plant during any 

)4 day exceeds one pound of sulfur per million BTU fired. The rule shall be interpreted to 

IS allow for a daily devia.tion of0.1 pound of sulfur per million BTU fired. The Nle shall be 

16 interpreted to allow the blending of all fuels burned in a plant during a given time: period in 

17 determining the aggregate sulfur coment for purposes of the rule. and it shall not be 

18 construed to require blending or physical mixing of fuels at any given furnace Ot heater 

19 within the plant complex. 

20 15. The Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Anachment #1 shall become effective 

21 immediately upon the issuance of an order by the Board in lhis proceeding. except where 

22 another effective date is specified in Exhibil A Ot Anachmcnt # I. 

23 16. It is the intent of the parties that this Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachmenl 

24 III. afte~ adoption and incozporalion by Board order. shall be submitted to the: 

25­ Envirorune:ntal Prot~lion Agency for review and approval as the MSCC control str1ltellY 

26 for the attainment and mainlenance oflhe primary and secondary S01 NAAQS in 

27 Yellowstone County. as pan Oflhc Stale Implementation Plan. The Stipulation 
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Requirements shall supersede any Icss stringent conesponding conditions penaining to SO, 

2 sources in any cxisting pcnnit currently issued to M5CC. 

3 17. The Stipulalion, Exhibit A. and Attachment #1 are intcnded to aSsure 

4 attainmcnt II:I1d maintenance of the primuy and secondary' NAAQS for 502' The 

5 Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachmcnt ## I are not intended to address attainment or 

6 maintenance of !he Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

7 18. This Stipulation, Exhibit A. or Attachment #1 may be subject to 

8 modification upon the occurrence ofcertain modifying conditions. Such modifying 

9 conditions include. but are not limited to, the following: 

10 (a) an EPA determination that thc submitted plan is incomplete; 

II (b) an EPA disapproval. either partial or complete. of the submitted plan; 

12 (c) an EPA conditional approval of the submitted plan; 

13 (d) a determination by EPA that this plan has failed to achieve or maintain the 

14 NAAQS;or -15 (e) a demonstration by MSCC. utilizing Department and EPA approved dispersion 

16 modeling techniques (provided for in Appendix W of 40 CFR Part 51. These approved 

17 dispenion modeling techniques include, but are not limited to CTDMplus and ISC.). that 

18 the NAAQS can be achieved and maintained by implementing an alternative control plan. 

19 Such altemative control plans. include but are not limited to: 

20 (i) plans based upon a single emission limitation for several sources or stacks 

21 (emission bubbling or trading); 

22 (ii) a stack height of 65 meters; or a taller stack height that MSCC demonstrates. 

23 through a fiuid model or ficld study approved by the Department and EPA. is Good 

24 Engineering Practice; 

25 (iii) an emission limitation that varies in accordance with the buoyancy flux of the 

26 plume; DC 

27 (iv) the realignment of emission limitations among the emission points within a 
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19. Proc::edURS for modification of this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment 

#1	 shall be as follows: 

Board Approval 

a. StipulatiQn and Exhibit. All modifications ofme ICxt Qfthis Stipulation and 

Exhibit A shall require issuance ofa revised Board Qrder. Minor and cleric;al corrections 

may be made to this Stipulation and Exhibit A by mutual agreement of the panics; without 

the necessity for a revised Board order. 

b. Attachment #1. As provided in Paragraph 12, upon wrinm 

certification by the Department that an Attachment III has been revised in accordance with 

the requirements of Exhibit A. the revision shall be deemed incorporated in Exhibit A and 

this Stipulation by reference. without the necessity for a revised Board order. 

c. Imp1emcntorjon Agproyals. Where Exhibit A or Attachment #1 authorizes 

the Department and EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methodology. the 

implementation of such approval shall not require issuance ofo revised Board order. 

EPA Approval fQr SIP Changcs 

d. SlipulmiQD Exhibit and Anachment til. Following EPA approval pursuant 

tQ paragraph 16, all modifications Qfthe text Qfthis Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment 

#1 shall require the opproval of EPA under either subparagraph 19(f) or (g). To the extent 

allowed under federol requirements. minor and clerical corrections may be made by mutual 

agreement of the parties. without the necessity for formal approval by EPA. 

e. ImplcmCntaliQO ApProvals. Where Exhibit A or Attachment #1 authorizes 

the Department and EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methodology, such EPA 

approval shall be obtained under either subparagraph 19(0 or (g). 

f. Title J Prgccdutl:s Until the issuance ofa Title V operating pennit for 

MSCC and the adoption ofthe enabling stale administrative rule described in paragraph 

19(9), all nonclericol modifications to the text or this Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment 
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III described in paragraph 19(d), and all implementation approvals c1csc:ribed in 

2 subparagraph 19(e), shall be submitted to EPA under Title I ofme federal Clean Air Act. 

3 The SIP revision procedures contained in 40 CFR Part 5 I Subpart F shall not apply to 

4 modifications and approvals under subparagraphs 19(d) and (e) that constitute "minor 

S modifications" as determined pursuant to subparagraph 19(h). 

6 g. Title: Y Procedures Title V operating pcJD1it revision procedures may be 

7 used to modi!)' the SIP to iJ'Iclude textual modifications under subparagraph I9(d) and 

8 implementation approvals under subparagraph 19(<:), provided that the following two 

9 conditions an: met: 

10 (i) MSCC has been issued a Title V operating pennit and the: State has adopted 

11 an enabliJ'lg administrative rule tbat complies with the federal requirements for 

12 modification of SIP requirements through the Title V process; and 

13 (ii) the particular modification of the plan or implementation approval penains 

14 

15 

to testing, monilOring, recordkeeping, calculation, reporting, or operating requirements or 

methodologies. -16 h. Minor Mpdifications. When a modification or approval under subparagraph 

17 19(d) or (e) is proposed the Department shall consult with EPA to determine: whether the 

18 modification or approval is a "major" or "minor" modification. Such determination shall 

19 be made: within 4S days from the submiual of the proposed modification or approval to 

20 EPA. 

21 20. MSCC does not waive and expressly reserves its right to conlest any Board 

22 order or Department or federal action which, without the writte:n consent of MSCC. 

23 modifies this stipulation, Exhibit A, or Anachment # I. 

24 21. Accordingly, the panies agree that the Board shall issue an order adopting 

25 the terms of this Stipulation, including the emission limitations and other conditions 

26 contained in Exhibit A and Attachment # I. Except whcze another effective date is 

27 provided in Exhibit A or Attachment #1. upon adoption in a Board Order. the Stipulation. 
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Exhibit A, and Attaclunent NI shall be enfol"ceab1e by the: Department. 

taeleptton ef 602 emi.ieu eeRtNll ......i.5; fer ell the aft"eeted inehLitties ill tN. lIYItter. 

whiCh erc iA the;. "gpunon ',rqUi substantjally similar Cia QR. aD,,""r TAil; aCitncli&iDA of 
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IS 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

Montana Department of 
Environmental Quality 

24 Approved as to form: Approved as 10 fonn: 

25 
By_-.--= _ 

26 Anomey 

27 Oale _ 
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56.9.3.21	 JUNE 12, 1998 ORDER OF THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 
CONCERNING MONTANA SULPHUR & CHEMICAL COMPANY, BILLINGS, 
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S~"hi ....-vellowstone County 
-~~.,. Air Pollution 

rol Program 

BEFORE mE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Maner of the Application ) 
of the Department ofHealth and ) 
Environmental Sciences for Revision ) FINDINGS OF FACT 
of the Montana Slate Air Quality ) CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 
Control Imple1lleDtation Plan Relating ) AND ORDER ADOPTING 
to Control of Sulfur Dioxide Emissions ) STIPULAnON OF 
in the BiUingslLaurel Anoa, Affecting ) DEPARTMENT AND 
the Following Industries: Cene>c, Inc. ) MONTANA SULPHUR AND 
(Laurel); Conc>co.lnc.; Exxon Company. ) CHEMICAL COMPANY 
USA; Montana Power Company, (J.E. ) 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana ) 
Sulphur and Cbemical Company; The ) 
Western Sugar Company; and Yellowstone ) 
Energy Limited Partnership. ) 

) 

The Department of'Environmental Quality (Department) has requested an Order 

from the Board of Erwironmental Review (Board) adopting a sulfur dioxide control plan 

for Montana Sulphur and Chemical Company (MSCC). The control plan, together with the 

control plans for the other abovc-c:aptioned industries. is intended to attain and maintain 

the 502 National Ambient Air Quality Standards ("NAAQS") in the BillingslLaurel Area. -
Pursuant to public notice, and on June 12, 1998. the Board conducted a hearing in 

Helena. Montana on the proposed revisions to the control plans. At the hearing an 

opportunity for comment was provided to the Department. the affected industries, and 

interested members of the public. Based on the record in this proceeding, the Board enters 

the following Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law and Order in regard to this matter: 

FINQrNGS OF FACT 

I. The above-captioned matter was initiated in 1994 by a petition of the 

Department of HeaJth and Environmental Sciences. The petition requested an Order from 

tbe Board of Health and Environmental Sciences adopting sulfur dioxide control plans for 

the seven named BillingslLaurel industries. The sulfur dioxide control plans were 

developed in response to a March 4. 1993, lener from the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency (EPA) caJling for revisions to Montana's sulfur dioxide State Implementation Plan 

(SIP). The Board of Health and Environmental Sciences approved six of the control plans 

Page 56.9.3.21 (2) 
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in May of 1995. This Board approved the seventh plan (with corresponding revisions to 

the other plans) in August of 1996. On August 27. 1996, Montana submitted the plans to 

EPA as a SIP revision. Prior to EPA action on the plans. minor adjustments to the Exxon 

plan were: approved by this Board in February of 1997. 

2. In February and June of] 997, without issuing a formal approval or 

di5approval of the initial control plans, EPA notified the Department of several areas in 

which EPA had questions about the approvability of the SIP. After discussions with EPA 

and the affected indusnies, the Department, in January of 1998. committed to make 

revisions 10 the plans 10 address most of EPA's concerns. Negotiations between the 

Department and the affected BillingslLawel indusuies have resulted in the set of revised 

cODtrol pllllls currently before this Board. 

). The sulfur dioxide control plan for MSCC is contained in the Stipulation, 

Exhibil A, and Artacltmc:nt(s) that arc: aaached 10 this Order and are incorporated herein by 

reference. The Board bas examined the Findings of the Stipulation and hereby ratifies and 

adopls them as the Board's Findings. In particular. lhe Board mtifies and adopts the 

Department's approval of a fluid modeling demonstration of good engineering practice 

(GEP) stack height for the MSCC lOG-meter SRU stack. perfonned by CPP. Inc. of Fort 

Collins, Colorado. and the Department's detennination lhat such approved fluid modeling 

demonstrated thai a height of 97.5 meters is justified and creditable as good engineering 

practice height for that stacie in accordance with the Rquirements of40 CFR Part 5 I • 

Subpart F, Section 51.100, inclUding specifically paragraphs (ii), Gi). and (klc)(l) thereof, 

GEP guidelines, and lhe corresponding Montana requiremenls governing GEP. The Board 

also hereby ratifies and adopts the Depaz1rnent's detenninalion in that Stipulation and 

attachments that MSCC shall receive credit for such heighl in the setting of emission 

Iimilalions. Further. the Board also hereby ratifies and adopts the Departmenl's 

detennination that the recognition of variable buoyancy flux and/or the emissions shifting 

in setting emission Iimils as contemplated aDd approved by parties in that Stipulation is not 

2 
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a prohibited or unlawful dispersion technique for MSCC and the Board finds that MSCC is 

entitled to and shall receive emission limitation credit recognizing such techniques. 

4. It is the intent of the parties that the attached emission control plan for 

MSCC, after adoption and incorporation by Board Order, sball be submitted to the EPA for 

review and approval as part of the revised S02 SIP for the BilIingslLaurcl azes. 

5. The Department has issued public notice of tile proposed revisions to the 

sulfur dioxide conuol plans. Notice was published, at least 30 days prior to the date of the 

hearing in this maner, by prominent advmisement in the affected area. A copy of the 

proposed revisions was made available for public inspection. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

Based on the foregoing Findings ofFact, the Board hereby enters the following 

Conclusions of Law: 

I. The public bas been provided with appropriate norice and an opportWlity [0 

participate in this matter. Title 2, chapters 3 and 4, MCA. The federal requirements for 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal of SIP revisions have been met. 40 CFR 

§Sl.l02. 

2. The Department is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan 

for the prevention, abatement, and control ofair pollution in this state. Section 75-2­

112(2)(c), MCA. Further, under ARM 17.8.401(2)(c), the Department is the agency to 

detennine and approve a fluid model or a field study for tbe purpose ofensuring that 

emissions from a stack do not result in excessive concentrations of any air pollutant as a 

result of atmospheric downwash. wakes. or eddy effects cn:a1ed by the source itself, or 

nearby structures or nearby terrain features. ~ 40 CFR §SJ.100(ii)(3). This Board 

hereby rarifies and adopts the Dcpanment's approval oflbe ttuid model study above 

referred to in the findings of fact. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes 

J 
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of Title 75, Chapter 2. MCA. Section 75-2-111(3), MCA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the attached Stipulation. Exhibit A, and 

Attaclunent(5) is nec;essary to comply with the Man:h 4. 1993. EPA request that the 

BillingslLaurel SIP be revised. 

5. All Findings of Fact 8I'e hereby incorponlted in these Conclusions of Law. 

Q.RIlEB. 

Based on the foregoill& Findings of Fact and Conclusions ofLaw, IT IS HEREBY 

ORDERED THAT: 

1. The sulfw- dioxide control plan for MSCC set forth in the attached 

Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Auachment(s) is adopted by the 808I'd and incorponltcd h=cin 

as p8I't of this Order. 

2. This OrdeT shall be enforceable by the Department. 

3. Modifications of this Order' shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board and the iuuanc:e ofa subsequent order Tevising this Order. 

DATED this /eP-~day of June, 1998 

By: ~~~_.l~.> 
c"iNDYi.~ 
Chairperson 
Board of Envirorunenlal Review 

4 
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EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS 

Montana Sulphur & Chemical Company 
Billings, Montana 

SECTION I. AFFECTED FACILITIES 

(A) Plant Location: 

Montana Sulphur is located near the Exxon Refinery complex and is about three miles northeast of Billings. 
The plant is located in Yellowstone County, Township I North, Range 26 East, Section 24 and contiguous 
sections. 

(B) Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(I) SRU 100 meter stack 
(2) Railroad Boiler stack, H-I unit stack, HI-A unit stack, HI-I unit stack, H1-2 unit stack 
(3) SRU 30 meter stack (old SRU stack) -

SECTION 2. 

(A) 

DEFIN!TJQNS 

The following definitions apply throughout this Exhibit A. 

(I) "Annual Emissions" means the amount of sulfur dioxide (S02) emitted in a calendar year, 
expressed in pounds per year rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Annual Emissions] = ~ [Daily Emissions] 

(2) "Attachment # I" means the "Performance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors", attached 
to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference. 

(3) "Buoyancy Flux" means a stack plume rise parameter defined by the following equation: 

F = 2.45 VD2 CT, - Tl 
T, 

Page 56.9.4.5 (2) -
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F =	 Buoyancy Flux in m'/sec3
; 

V =	 stack gas exit velocity in meters per second at actual conditions obtained from 
either the primary (CEMS) or backup temperature and flowrate monitoring 
system; 

D = inside stack-top diameter in meters (1.07 meters); 
T, = stack gas temperature in degrees Kelvin obtained from either the primary 

(CEMS) or backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system; and 
T = ambient air temperature in degrees Kelvin. 

The ambient air temperature used in all Buoyancy Flux calculations required by this control plan 
shall be 8.0°C (281.ZOK), the Billings annual average ambient temperature. 

Whenever the CEMS-derived stack parameters "V" and/or "Ts" are unavailable to determine a 
Buoyancy Flux "F", a substituted Hourly Buoyancy Flux shall be used. The substituted Hourly 
Buoyancy Flux shall be determined from data derived from the backup temperature and flowrate 
monitoring system required by Section 6(BX3) which: 

(a)	 by itself meets the specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and 
control requirements of Section 6 and Section 2(A)(8) and is designed to achieve a 
temporal sampling resolution of at least one temperature and flow rate measurement per 
minute; or 

(b)	 in combination with the primary CEMS meets the specifications, operating requirements, 
and quality assurance and control requirements of Section 6 and Section 2(A)(6 and 8). 

The backup temperature and flowrate monitoring system equipment is only required to operate 
when the primary temperature and flowrate monitoring system equipment (those components of 
the CEMS required by Section 6(B)(2» has failed and is determined to be unable to obtain and 
record Hourly Average temperature and flowrate data. 

In the absence of such data a substitute Hourly Buoyancy Flux "F" shall be the average "F" 
determined for a period immediately prior to the loss of the stack parameters "V" and/or "Ts" that 
is equal in length to the time period over which stack parameters "V" and/or "Ts" are unavailable. 
That time period, called the "look-back" period, is measured in increments of Calendar Days. 

Specifically, the substituted Hourly Buoyancy Flux "F" shall be the hourly average Buoyancy Flux 
"F" determined for the applicable "look-back" period. The applicable "look-back" period is a 
period, measured in Calendar Day increments, which is equal to the number of consecutive 

June 12, 1998 
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Calendar Days during which one or more hours of the stack parameters "V"·andlor"Ts" are 
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unavailable. The applicable "look-back" period begins with the Calendar Day immediately 
preceding the Calendar Day in which the stack parameters "V"andlor "Ts" first became unavailable 
and continues backward in time for the number of Calendar Days equal to the number of Calendar 
Days during which one or more hours of the stack parameters "V"andlor "Ts" are unavailable. 

For example, if stack parameters "V"andlor "Ts" are unavailable for a period beginning at 10:59 
p.m. on January 3rd and ending at I :01 am. January 5th, the applicable look-back periods would 
be: 

for the 24th hour of Calendar Day January 3rd. the look-back period would be one 
Calendar Day - in this case January 2nd; 

for each hour of Calendar Day January 4th, the look-back period would be two Calendar 
Days - in this case January 1st and January 2nd; 

for the Ist hour of Calendar Day, January 5th, the look-back period would be three 
Calendar Days - in this case December 31 st, January 1st and January 2nd. 

Substituted values for Buoyancy Flux may not be used to satisfy Montana Sulphur's Quarterly 
Data Recovery Rate unless the data is derived from the backup temperature and flowrate -
monitoring system required by Section 6(B)(3) or by backup equipment that by itself or in 
combination with the primary CEMS meets the specifications, operating requirements, and quality 
assurance and control requirements of Section 6 and Section 2(A)(6 and 8). 

The Buoyancy Flux for any three hour period. "FJ", shall be determined by 
averaging the Hourly Buoyancy Fluxes for the three hour period. 

FJ = 11 Hourly Buoyancy Fluxes eF) for the Three Hour Period 
3 

When an Hourly Buoyancy Flux value is unavailable due to failure of both the primary (CEMS) 
and backup temperature and flowrate monitoring systems, Montana Sulphur shall use the 
substitution procedure for "F" defined above. 

(4)	 "Calendar Day" means a 24-hour period starting at 12:00 midnight and ending at 12:00 midnight, 
24 hours later. 

"Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) ofa Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 
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60-minute periods in a day which are generally identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

(6)	 "Continuous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" means all equipment necessary to obtain an 
Hourly S02 Emission Rate, provided each S02 concentration and stack gas volumetric flow rate 
monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at least one concentration or flow 
rate measurement per minute. Such equipment includes: 

(a)	 a continuous emission monitor (CEM) which determines S02 concentrations in 
a stack gas, a continuous stack gas volumetric flow rate monitor which 
determines stack gas flow rate, and associated data acquisition equipment. 

(7)	 "Daily Emissions" means the amount ofS02emitted in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds per 
day rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Daily Emissions] = ~ [Three Hour Emissions] 

Each Calendar Day is comprised of eight non-overlapping 3-hour periods. The Three Hour 
Emissions from all of the 3-hour periods in a Calendar Day shall be used to determine that day's 
emissions. 

(8)	 "Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all Valid and complete IS-minute data blocks in 
a Clock Hour. Four (4) Valid and complete IS-minute data blocks are required to determine an 
Hourly Average for each monitor and source per Clock Hour. 

Exclusive of the above definition, an Hourly Average may be determined with two (2) Valid and 
complete 15-minute data blocks, for two of the 24 hours in any Calendar Day. 

A complete IS-minute data block for each sulfur dioxide continuous emission monitor, stack gas 
temperature monitor, and stack gas flow rate monitor shall have a minimum of one (I) data point 
value; however, each monitor shall be operated such that all Valid data points acquired in any 15­
minute block shall be used to determine that IS-minute block's reported concentration and flow 
rate. 

(9)	 "Hourly S02 Emission Rate" means the pounds per Clock Hour of sulfur dioxide emissions from a 
stack determined using Hourly Averages and rounded to the nearest one tenth of a pound. 

(a)	 For stack systems, S02 concentrations shall be measured in pans per million (PPM) on 
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either a wet or dry basis. 

(i) lfthe SOl concentration is measured on a wet basis, Montana Sulphur shall 
calculate the Hourly SOl Emission Rate using the following equation: 

Where: 

~ = Hourly SOl Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest 
tenth of a pound; 

K = 1.663 X 10-7 in (poundslSCF)/PPM; 
CH = Hourly Average SOl concentration in PPM; and 
QH = stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an actual wet 

basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in standard cubic 
feet per hour (SCFH). 

(ii)	 If the SOl concentration is measured on a dry basis, Montana Sulphur shall either install, 
operate, and maintain a continuous moisture monitor for measuring and recording the 
moisture content of the stack gases or determine the moisture content of the stack gases 
continuously (or on an hourly basis) and correct the measured hourly volumetric stack -
gas flow rates for moisture. Montana Sulphur shall calculate the Hourly S02 Emission 
Rate using the following equation: 

EH= K • CH• QH • (100 - %H,Q)
 
100
 

Where: 
~= Hourly SOl Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest 

tenth of a pound; 
1.663 X 10-7 in (poundslSCF)/PPM;
 
Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM (dry basis);
 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an actual wet
 
basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in standard cubic
 
feet per hour (SCFH); and
 
Hourly Average stack gas moisture content, in percent by volume.
 

(10)	 "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up, shutting down, using fuel, or processing 
materials and SOl emissions are expected from the source or stack, except that for the SRU starting up 
and shutting down shall only include time periods when sulfur-bearing gases are being delivered to the 
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(I I)	 "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate" means the percentage of hours in a calendar quarter when CEMS 
derived Hourly S01 Emission Rate data are available for a source (stack) in comparison to the number 
of corresponding Operating hours for that source. 

The Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) for a source shall be calculated in accordance with the 
following equation: 

QDRR = VH	 • 100%
 
OH
 

Where: 
VH= number of hours of Hourly SOl Emission Rate data that are also source Operating 

hours in a calendar quarter; 
OH= total number of source Operating hours in a calendar quarter; and 
QDRR= Quarterly Data Recovery Rate. 

(12)	 "Standard Conditions" means 20.0°C (S27.7°R, 68.0°F, or 293.2°K) and I atmosphere pressure 
(29.92" Hg). 

(13)	 "Three Hour Emissions" means the amount of SOl emitted in each of the eight non-overlapping three 
hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds and rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Three Hour Emissions] = ~ [Hourly SOl Emission Rates] 

Whenever Hourly SOl Emission Rates are unavailable and the facility is not Operating, zero pounds per 
hour shall be substituted for the missing Hourly SOl Emission Rates. 

(14)	 "Valid" means data that is obtained from a monitor or meter serving as a component of a CEMS which 
meets the applicable specifications, operating requirements. and quality assurance and control 
requirements of Section 6. 

SECTION 3. EMISSION LIMITATIONS 

(A)	 ~lfti99ieft bilftitll~eft5 
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(I) SRU 166 mete. StllCk 

(3)	 The fBIIB\\iflg S02 eftlissisR liRli~'ieRg gRail apply 'e 'AI ~RU 100 R1~.r stl&':k except when SOl 
,emissi,,'" fr the Hail, ad Bniler the II I Hn;I Ihe m • lIni' 'hlm I !Inil BEth WI J I Init 
oaR exha'liting through the SRII 30 meter stack' 

(i)	 the Three Hellr ~R1isgieA LiRli'ilieR (lie> f9r 5102 frgRl the SRU 100 meter stack is 
depeflaellt lIpefl, Hd 'l8fies iR 8lillilerdllRlili willi, Ihl TArle WSllr A"erage B'Ioyanql 
Fhm (Fj) sf the elthliliS' gas tAil is IlRit:tcli frSIR the lilRU 100 lReter stac:k 

«<)	 Three HSllr f!:lRisgigRS gf S02 in pounds of S02 per tbree bOUTS from tbe SR!l 100 
lReter steelE shelillet eUBeed the ,'&llIe Bf the Thfee Hellr BlRissiefi LilRitalieA, Ii" as 
deteupined by tbe following equations' 

For F3 0( 29.58 mit'; 
ofit - 9.266S*(F:,>l 8.6996·(fW f 1J8.190'Fj + 2694.86 

For 29.58 ~ Fj ~ 129.8 1f14h J 

·EL 9.9919'(Fj)1 9.5168*(F3)1 I 86.327*F3 I 2639.16 

For Fj) 129.8 n8sl
 

E[ 9291.86
 

Where: 

.J Tllr.. Wellr ""erag\\' Bl,I9yaAlil~r Ellix is A14/g\\,c: J
; aed 

E[ Threll Hellf ~lRissieA LiRlitaliBR ~r :;02 iA pBIIAlis Bf lil02 P\\'F tluee 
trours:­

(iii)	 D8il)' BftlissiBfls ef 802 freftl the SRU 199 meter steek shllll flet elleeea the slim sf . 
&II Bfdl\\' Tllree F1ellr ElllissioR I imitatiops, 'EEL> for the eight non.oYerlappinf 
three hO'lr pel:iods in a Calendar Day 

~,,)	 Annual Emissions 0($0, ftom tbe SR(l 100 lDe'er stack sballRQt ex,ceed g,OIlIl,OOQ 
petJflds pllr ealllA1I8f ye8f. 

~)	 The followiJig SO, emis~iol' Iin.ilations ~hllllllpl'l) te the SRU 190 lfIeler:lttlek "heflc.er 502 
cmissiBflS ffsm either the Railrgall Qgiler, th\\' H I IInit, the H!.A IIp;!, Ihe HI·! ! In;t, or the HI-2 
Uni' are eKhaystiRg thfBlIgh the SRU 39 meter slftek: 
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Tlll'&' WlllU EllliiiillRi ll(SO, ""lllllle SRI! 100 lIIel" ila~k illall Rol exceed 

-3,577.4 plllll'llb per atree hellr peried. 

(ii)	 Dail) Emissions of 501from the SRU 199 meter stack shall not eleeeed 28,618.9 
~ollllds per Calelldlll' 011:) . 

{iii)	 .....:RRlISI ~Mi55is1l5 sf S~ (18M Iii. SKU I gg Meter steek shalillet elteeed 9,g88,OOO 
p9YAdi per caleRdar )lCaT 

(2) SRU 30 meter Stack; 

(a)	 Three Hour Emissions ofS02 from the SRU 30 meter stack shall not exceed 12.0 pounds per three 
hour period. 

(b)	 Daily Emissions of S02 from the SRU 30 meter stack shall not exceed 96.0 pounds per Calendar 
Day. 

(c)	 Annual Emissions of S02 from the SRU 30 meter stack shall not exceed 35,040 pounds per 
calendar year. 

(d)	 Montana SiJlphur shall bum only low sulfur fuel gas or natural gas in any unit being exhausted 
through the SRU 30 meter stack. Except as provided in (e) below, the following units are the only 
SOl emitting units that are allowed to be exhausted through the 30-meter stack: 

(i)	 the Railroad Boiler, 
(ii)	 the H-I Unit, 
(iii)	 the HI-A Unit, 
(iv)	 the HI-I Unit, and 
(v)	 the HI-2 Unit. 

(e)	 Montana Sulphur may vent other units through the 30-meter stack ifsuch venting is the result ofa 
"like-kind" replacement for any unit listed in (i) through (v) above or otherwise simply replaces 
fuel-burning potential for such listed units. Montana Sulphur may also vent other units through the 
30-meter stack provided that: 

(i)	 Montana Sulphur first obtains an air quality permit from the Department for the 
additional unit or obtains the Department's concurrence that no permit is required, 
and the additional unit is a combustion source that is fired exclusively on pipeline 
quality natural gas or LP gas or their equivalents in pounds of sulfur per BTU, or 
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methods approved by the Department and EPA or a CEMS that meets the 
requirements of Section 6. 

•~ It; filf lilly J IIQur pcrieEl ElliriAg til. ,"ellrse efa Cal'AElar D~', ttll S9REliti9RS fer Seetieft 3(1'.)( I)(a) aREi
 
~e,*i9R )(1'.)( I )(11) Ilettl ~ply, ttleR ttle rlslIltiRg tilrel1l911r elHissieA liIHitati9A fer ttle SR'J 100 IActer
 
stask sllalill. IIl1t41FfAiA.ElIl~" preratiftg, eft an R9lIrly basis, tile emissieA limits ,"QAtaiAeEl iA Se'tion
 
3(1'.)(1)(1 aRElIl).
 

(4)	 Ttle selHiliRIEI SQ2 I!lHissieRs H:91ft till! Ililliiliary 'o'IRI S1llslis IlSs9sillted with me RIlilr98d Beiler, ttli H 1
 
Unit; the III A llnit, the III 1 ttnit. Itftd the HI 2 IIl1il sAall \ole limited Ie 12 1\ol~3 hellr peried.
 

(5)	 Other Minor Sources; 

Montana Sulphur shall utilize appropriate maintenance, repair. and operating practices to control 
emissions of sulfur bearing gases from minor sources such as ducts, stacks, valves, vents, vessels, and 
flanges which are not otherwise subject to this Exhibit A. 

(B)	 Facility Modifications 

(I)	 By March 4,1998, Montana SUlphur shall provide additional ducting to allow direct merging of fuel -combustion exhaust gases from the Railroad Boiler, the H-I Unit, the HI-A unit, the HI-I unit, and the 
H 1-2 unit to the emissions stream flowing through the SRU 100 meter stack. 

(2)	 Montana Sulphur may design and implement connections to allow the diversion of fuel combustion
 
exhaust gases from the Railroad Boiler, the H·I Unit, the H I-A unit, the H I-I unit, and/or the H1-2 unit
 
to the SRU 30 meter stack.
 

(3)	 By March 4, 1998, Montana Sulphur shall vent emissions from the Railroad Boiler, the H-I unit, the
 
H I-A unit, the H I-I unit, and the H 1-2 unit from either the individual vents associated with each of
 
those emission units, the SRU 30 meter stack, or the SRU 100 meter stack, except as provided for in
 
Section 3(A)(5).
 

(4)	 MSCC may relocate the west flare to the SRU 100 meter stack support cylinder or raise it to 65.0 meters
 
and/or raise the east flare to 65.0 meters without requirements for further dispersion modeling during
 
the permit process.
 

(5)	 Montana Sulphur may install and operate emission limiting equipment (ELE) at their Lockwood
 
Facility. Installation and operation of ELE is subject to any applicable permit requirements, except that
 
as part of the permit application process additional dispersion modeling will not be necessary for
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emissions from these units are vented to the SRU 100 meter stack and construction of the ELE 
commences by August 9, 1998. Nothing herein shall be construed to require or waive additional 
dispersion modeling or prohibit the installation or operation of ELE upon which construction begins 
after August 9. 1998. Such construction or operation is to be govemed by then-existing requirements as 
they may be applicable to the specific project. For the purposes of this document, "Emission Limiting 
Equipment" means one or more of the following facilities or modifications installed and operated for 
the purpose of reducing emissions: 

(a)	 Catalytic Equipment which may consist of additional Claus Reactor equipment, CBA/Sub­
dewpoint Reactor equipment, or SuperClausl™) equipment; or 

(b)	 alkali Wet-Scrubbing Equipment with or without sulfur dioxide/hydrogen sulfide (SO!H2S) 
regeneration (e.g.-ATS/ABS systems). 

SECIION 4. COMPLIANCE DETERMINATIONS 

(A)	 Compliance with the emission limitations for the SRU 100 meter stack shall be determined using data from the 
CEMS required by Section 6(B)( I and 2) and in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in Section 
2(A)(I), (3), (7), (9), and (13) except when CEMS data is not available and as proVided in Section 2(A)(3) and 
(13). Although the CEMS data is the method of demonstrating compliance on a continuous basis, the data 
from the testing required by Sections 5(A) or Sections 6(C and D) shall also be used to demonstrate 
compliance. 

(B)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements. 

(I)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements contained in Section 6(A)(2) shall be 
determined in accordance with Section 2(A)(1I), with no exceptions for out-of-specification data or 
monitor downtime. except as provided in Section 6(A)(2). 

(2)	 For quarters in which Operating hours are reduced (short quarters). a determination of whether Montana 
Sulphur has violated the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) requirements in Section 6(A)(2Xb) 
shall include consideration of whether the reduced Operating hours made compliance with Section 
6(A)(2)(b) unreasonable. 

(3)	 Upon determination that the CEMS is not functioning properly, Montana Sulphur shall implement short 
term corrective measures, and if necessary, long term corrective measures to accomplish, as 
expeditiously as practicable, either: 
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(a)	 correction of the failure; or 

(b)	 development, installation (if necessary), testing, maintenance, and operation ofa new CEMS or 
appropriate replacement portions of the affected CEMS. 

SECTION 5, EMISSION TESTING 

(A)	 In order to accurately determine the sulfur dioxide emission rates in pounds per hour for the SRU 100 meter 
stack, Montana Sulphur shall perform annual source testing using EPA approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, Methods I-4 and 6/6C as appropriate for this Exhibit A) or an equivalent method approved by the 
Department and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 17.8. I06). The 
annual Relative Accuracy Test Audits (RATAs) required by Sections 6(C and D) may substitute for the annual 
source tests provided that the flow rate RATA and the concentration RATA are performed simultaneously and 
additional calculations are made to determine and report the data in pounds per hour of sulfur dioxide. 

(B)	 Montana Sulphur shall notify the Department in writing of each annual source test a minimum of 25 working 
days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the Department). 

SECTION 6. CONTINUOUS MONITORING -
(A)	 CEM Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(I)	 "Unusual Circumstances" means circumstances which are unforeseeable, beyond Montana Sulphur's 
control, and which could not reasonably have been prevented or mitigated by Montana Sulphur. Such 
circumstances may include but are not limited to earthquakes, power outages, or fire; but do not include 
failures of any monitoring or metering equipment or associated data acquisition equipment unless such 
failures meet the following conditions: 

(a)	 prior to the failure, the equipment was installed, operated, and maintained in accordance with the 
requirements of Section 6; 

(b)	 upon failure, Montana Sulphur initiates the short term corrective measures and, if necessary, the 
long term corrective measures ~uired by Section 4(8); 

(c)	 within two working days of occurrence, Montana Sulphur notifies the Department's Permining and 
Compliance Division by telephone of the occurrence of Unusual Circumstances, as defined herein; 
and 

(d)	 Montana Sulphur demonstrates, by utilizing properly signed contemporaneous CEMS operating 
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logs and other relevant evidence, in the first quarterly report folIowing the failure that the failure 
meets the above conditions. 

(2) Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(a)	 Notwithstanding the QDRR requirements specified in Section 6(A)(2)(b), whenever a source or 
stack is Operating Montana Sulphur shall use best efforts to operate the associated CEMS in a 
manner to achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) that is technically feasible. 

(b)	 At a minimum, Montana Sulphur shall achieve the following QDRR requirements, unless 
prevented by Unusual Circumstances or by reduced Operating hours as provided in Section 
4(8)(2): 

(i)	 for the SRU 100 meter stack CEMS, Montana Sulphur shall achieve a QDRR of 
equal to or greater than 90%.· Valid data obtained from backup temperature and 
flow rate monitoring system equipment in combination with data from the primary 
sulfur dioxide continuous monitor shall count towards meeting this requirement. 

(c)	 In its evaluation of whether Montana Sulphur used best efforts to achieve the highest QDRR 
technically feasible, the Department will consider: 

(i)	 the design capabilities of the CEMS; and whether: 

(ii)	 Montana Sulphur has properly operated and maintained the CEMS, including the 
maintenance of an adequate spare parts inventory; 

(iii)	 Montana Sulphur has complied with the quality assurance requirements described in 
Section 6; 

(iv)	 Montana Sulphur has taken timely and appropriate action to correct a failure in the 
CEMS; and 

(v)	 Unusual Circumstances have occurred, as defined in Section 6 (A)( I). 

(d)	 Any time that a CEMS, including the associated data acquisition system, is not functioning 
properly, Montana Sulphur shall implement the short term corrective measures, and if 
necessary, the long term corrective measures required by Section 4(B). 

(B) Affected Sources 
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(I) By July I, 1997, Montana Sulphur shall install, operate, and maintain a continuous emission monitor to 
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measure sulfur dioxide concentrations from the SRU 100 meter stack. 

(2)	 By July I, 1997, Montana Sulphur shall install, operate, and maintain a continuous stack flow rate
 
monitor and temperature monitor (at a minimum, a thermocouple) to measure the stack gas flow rates
 
from the SRU 100 meter stack.
 

(:~)	 B) Jllftttm, 1,1999, e. a lIale 6 mllnlhs afte. EP:\ apprlllllltlfthe Bttll)MIC) F1ttX iIIl1liitll.ing
 
rellttire",efl~ etlflsiftell ift this lltlBlIflleftt ( .. hiehe. er llate is later), MefttBfllt SlIll'hllr shall illstallllfld
 
JIilailltaifl a baeltttp tefllpeRtlllre ami Ae'...ale "'tlnittl.inr; systefll te fIIeltSttre Mil re8e.ll the slllel. ges
 
tempe.ltttt.e lIfIli f1en .ale nil'" the SR-U lee mel" stack. 11le back-up tcmp"dlUie Mid f10wldle
 
Ifteftiteriftg ~ stefft shall he eef3ah1e ef ebtaiuing wid iccording 5t2lck PWAlJictCiS to deteuuiiit tiT' and10r 
"Ts" iii the e I ent tiC Ihe failttre tiC the primM) tenlpe.lttllre anll Ae'll.ate mtllliterillg s)'stem '....hieh is a 
8eflllleReRI sf IRe GI;Mli ""lIi....d 9)' liec;tieR (j(8)(i!) Mil shall flleet tile peFfeFRIItRSe speeiHeatiell6 
etllliaillell ill Seetitlft 1(A)(J). lIewe, er, the bllek up 3) stern me) .el) Itptlfl the ill sllle). lIitet 11198 ItRd 
a6sosialeEi FReeh&l1ieal eeRfleetieR5 tRet are eempollcnts oettle ptituarj tCilipClatuic mid flO"fiate 
mORilociR8 &ylilem lip 10, bill Rol iAc;llIdiA§, Ille !flIJIsliltee•. 

eEoc pllFPoses sf c;sfllllliBflee ,....ith this reE\tti.emenl, Ihe backup nillnitlllilig cquipllleiit Illusl inellllle as II
 
Rliflimltfll a lliffe"Alial prlSSllre IRmidllc;er, I IblRAQc;911ple, lAd lilblr' _.
 
~a)	 eh8:Ft reetlrller(s) eapable lICleellldillg "Ts" Wid pitOI lube difI'eteiltial piessUie. 01 

(II)	 8: das legger eallable tlfreetl.dillg "Ts" lIi1d the calculatcd "'1", the Cllieullttell f1onrate, 01 the 
"itet tltee lIifferential prC3Sttre ne"ssw, to calculate "'.... Wid fill ,Iiale. 

UI'lIll illstallatilln, MlIlltallll 5ulphll' 3hallllpciate lhe backup tempc. alul e Will flo WI ate ii101Iite. iRg 
s)stem whelllver Ille "rifllllF)' (GEMS) leml'eratllre anll f1IlWlltte Illoilitll.ing S)3lern is lIelermineli 10 
hI!' e fmlell. 

(4)	 By July I, 1997, Montana Sulphur shall install, operate. and maintain a temperature monitor (at a
 
minimum, a thermocouple) to measure the stack gas temperature of the SRU 30 meter stack.
 

(C)	 CEM Performance Specifications 

(I)	 All continuous SOl concentration monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, certified (on a concentration basis), and operated in accordance with the 
performancc specifications in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, Performancc Specifications 2; 
and 
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(b)	 be subject to and meet the quality assurance and quality control requirements (on a 
concentration basis) of 40 CFR Part 60 Appendix F including but not limited to: 

(i)	 daily calibration drift checks (zero/span or ZlS) using either electro - optical 
methods or certified calibration gas (however, in addition to the requirements of 
Appendix F at least one ZlS per calendar week must be conducted using a certified 
calibration gas), 

(ii)	 quarterly Cylinder Gas Audits (CGA) or Relative Accuracy Audits (RAA), and 

(iii)	 the annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA). 

(2)	 Montana Sulphur shall notify the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit a 
minimum of twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

(D)	 Stack Gas Flow Rate Monitor Performance Specifications 

(\)	 All continuous stack gas flow rate monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, certified (on a flow rate basis), and operated in accordance with Department 
Method A-I of Attachment # I; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet (on a flow rate basis) the quality assurance and quality control 
requirements of Departrnent Method B-1 of Attachment #1. 

(2)	 Montana Sulphur shall notify the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit a 
minimum of twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the 
Department). 

SECTION 7. DATA REPORTING REQUIREMENTS 

(A)	 Montana Sulphur shall submit quarterly reports on a calendar year basis~ beginning with the first calendar 
quarter of 1998. The quarterly reports shall be submitted within 30 days of the end of each calendar quarter. 
The quarterly reports shall be'submitted to the Department's Permitting and Compliance Division office in 
Helena and the Billings Regional Office. The quarterly report format shall consist of both a comprehensive 
electronic-magnetic report and a written or hard copy data summary report. 

(B)	 The electronic report format and records structure shall require hourly CEMS data, stack temperature and 
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calibration data to be submitted to the Department as required in Section 7(A). The data shall be submitted to 
the Department on magnetic or optical media, and such submittal shall follow the reporting fonnal specified by 
the Department in 1996, as may be subsequently amended. The Department shall reserve the right to call for 
any necessary future revisions to the reporting format delineated in this Section. 

(I)	 The electronic report shall contain the following: 

(a)	 Hourly Average S02 concentrations in PPM from the SRU 100 meter stack; 

(b)	 Hourly Average stack volumetric flow rates in SCFH from the SRU 100 meter stack; 

(c)	 Hourly Average stack gas temperatures in of from the SRU 30 meter stack and the SRU 100 
meter stack; 

(d)	 Hourly S02 Emission Rates in pounds per Clock Hour from the SRU 100 meter stack; 

(e)	 Hourly Buoyancy Flux, F, in m4/sJ and Three Hour Buoyancy Fluxes, Fl , in m4
/:;'; and 

(f)	 daily calibratiol1 data from the CEMS required by Section 6(B)( I) and (2) or, if applicable, 
Section 6(8)(3). -

(2)	 In addition to submitting the electronic-magnetic quarterly reports to the Department, Montana Sulphur
 
shall also record, organize and archive for at least five years the same data, arid upon request by the
 
Depanment, Montana Sulphur shall provide the Department with any data archived in accordance with
 
this Section.
 

(C)	 The quarterly written report shall consist of summarized CEMS data for Daily Emissions, Three Hour 
Emissions, Three Hour Average Buoyancy Flux, Quarterly Data Recovery Rates, and text regarding excess 
emissions. The quarterly written report shall also list the date and time periods that emissions are exhausted 
through the SRU 30 meter stack and the unit-specific auxiliary vent stacks, the operating units whose emissions 
are exhausted from the SRU 30 meter stack, and include engineering estimate of the Three Hour Emissions and 
Daily Emissions from the SRU 30 meter stack and the unit-specific auxiliary vent Slacks. 

(I)	 The following data shall be recorded, organized, reported, and archived for a minimum offive years: 

(a)	 Three Hour Emission Limitations for S02 from the SRU 100 meter Slack; 

(b)	 Three Hour Emissions of S02 from the SRU 100 meter stack; 

(c)	 Three Hour Average Buoyancy Flux for the exhaust gases from the SRU 100 meter stack; 
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(d) Daily Emissions ofS02in pounds per Calendar Day from the SRU 100 meter stack; 

(e)	 Daily Emission Limitations for S02 from the SRU 100 meter stack; 

(f)	 the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for the CEMS required by Section 6(B)( I) and (2) 
expressed in percent (Valid data obtained from backup temperature and flow rate monitoring 
system equipment in combination with data from the primary sulfur dioxide continuous 
monitor shall count towards meeting the QDRR requirements.); 

(g)	 the Operating hours during the calendar quarter for the source or unils associated with the 
SRU 100 meter stack; 

(h)	 the date and time identifying each period of continuous monitoring system downlime during 
the reporting period, including quality control and quality assurance checks, and the nature of 
system repairs or adjustments; 

(i)	 the results of the quarterly CGA's or RAA's and flow rate checks, the annual or semiannual 
RATA's required in Sections 6(C and D), and the annual source tests required by Section 
5(A); 

U)	 any documentation which demonstrates that a CEMS failure meets the conditions of Unusual 
Circumstances; 

(k)	 the date and time periods that emissions are exhausted through the SRU 30 meter stack, the 
operating units whose emissions are exhausted from the SRU 30 meter stack, and include 
engineering estimates of the Three Hour Emissions and Daily Emissions from the SRU 30 
meter slack; and 

(I)	 the date and time periods that emissions are exhausted through the auxiliary vent stacks 
associated with each of the Railroad Boiler, the H-I Unit, the HI-A Unit, the HI-I Unit, and 
the H 1·2 Unit and include engineering estimates of the combined Three Hour Emissions and 
Daily Emissions from those stacks. 

(2)	 For each Calendar Day on which any emission limitations are exceeded, the written report shall identify 
the source or unit with excess emissions and include the following information in a report submittal as 
specified in Section 7(A): 

(a)	 lotal hours ofOperation with excess emissions, the Hourly S02 Emission Rates, the Three 
Hour Emissions, the Three Hour Emission Limitations for SOh the Daily Emission 
Limitations for S02. and the Daily Emissions; 
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(b) all infonnation regarding reasons for Operating with excess emissions; and 

(c) corrective actions taken to mitigate excess emissions. 

(D) Upon request from a representative of the Department, EPA or Yellowstone County Air Pollution Control, 
Montana Sulphur shall provide Hourly S02 Emissions Rate data for any prior day not covered by the latest 
quarterly report for the sources or. units covered by this control plan and listed in Section I(B). 

(E) By January 1,2000, the Department shall reevaluate the reporting requirements of this Section and detennine if 
revisions are necessary or desirable. The purpose of the reevaluation is to detennine if the reporting 
requirements should be modified to more closely meet the infonnational needs of the Department and the 
public, and to reduce or simplify the requirements for Montana Sulphur while still providing the necessary 
infonnation. Any revisions shall be made only after consultation with Montana Sulphur, consideration of the 
number and type of data requests made by the public, and the Department's emission inventory and compliance 
needs. 

SECTION 8 ADDlTIONAL REOUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

Except as otherwise provided herein, nothing in this Exhibit A or Attachment # I shall be construed to alter 
Montana Sulphur's obligation under any other applicable state, federal and local laws and regulations, orders, 
and pennit conditions. In any enforcement proceeding pertaining to such other requirements, Montana Sulphur 
reserves the right to raise any and all available equitable or legal defenses. 

-
SECTION 9. GENERAL CONDITIONS 

(A) Inspection - For purposes of ensuring compliance with this Exhibit A and Attachment # I, Montana Sulphur 
shall, pursuant to 75-2-403, MCA, allow the Department representative(s) access to all S02 emitting sources at 
the Montana Sulphur facility such that, the Department representative(s) may, pursuant to 75-2-403, MCA, 
enter and inspect, at any reasonable time, any property, premises, or place, except a private residence, on or at 
which an S02 emitting source is located or is being constructed or installed. The Department representatives 
shall be allowed to conduct surveys, collect samples, obtain emissions data, audit any monitoring equipment 
(CEMS), or observe any monitoring or testing, and conduct all other necessary functions related to this control 
plan. 

As provided in Section 75-2-105, MCA, Montana Sulphur may seek a court order declaring certain trade secret 
infonnation as confidential and not a matter of public record. 1f Montana Sulphur claims that certain 
infonnation is entitled to trade secret protection, the Department shall maintain such infonnation as confidential 
pending issuance of a court order under Section 75-2-105, MCA, provided that Montana Sulphur initiate such 
court action within 14 days of delivering the information to the Department. 
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(B)	 Enforcement· Any violation ofa limitation, condition, or other requirement contained herein constitutes 
grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. If the incident causing the violation would also form 
the basis of B violation of ARM Title 17, Chapter 8, or of Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA, the Department shall not 
count the violation of the requirement contained herein as an additional or separate violation incident for 
penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 
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ATTACHMENT 1
 
PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS FOR STACK FLOW RATE MONITORS
 

(Includes Methods A-l and B-1)
 

METHOD A-l
 
INSTALLATION AND INITIAL CERTIFICATION
 

IN-STACK OR IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FLOW MONITOR INSTALLATION AND MEASUREMENT LOCATION 

Install the flow monitor in a location that provides representative 
volumetric flow for all operating conditions. Such a location provides an 
average velocity of the flue gas flow over the stack or duct cross section, 
provides a representative SO, emission rate (in lb/hrl. and is representative 
of the pollutant concentration monitor location. Where the moisture content 
of the flue gas affects volumetric flow measurements. use the procedures in 
both Reference Methods 1 and 4 of 40 CFR Part 60. Appendix A to establish a -proper location for the flow monitor. 

The Department recommends (but does not require) performing a flow 
profile study following the procedures in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A. Test 
Method 1. Section 2.5 to determine the acceptability of the potential flow 
monitor location and to determine the number and location of flow sampling 
points required to obtain a representative flow value. The procedure in 40 
CFR part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1. Section 2.5 may be used even if the 
flow measurement location is greater than or equal to 2 equivalent stack or 
duct diameters downstream or greater than or equal to 1/2 duct diameter 
upstream from a flow disturbance. If a flow profile study shows that cyclonic 
(or swirling) or stratified flow conditions exist at the potential flow 
monitor location that are likely to prevent the monitor from meeting the 
performance specifications of this Method, then the Department recommends 
either (1) selecting another location where there is no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition. or (2) eliminating the cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition by straightening the flow, e.g., by 

STATE OF MONTANA Subject: 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL Air Pollution 
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installing straightening vanes. The Department also recommends selecting flow 
monitor locations to minimize the effects of condensation, coating, erosion, 
or other conditions that could adversely affect flow monitor performance. 

1.1 Acceptability of Flow Monitor Location 

The installation of a flow monitor is acceptable if (1) the location 
satisfies the minimum siting criteria of Method 1 in Appendix A to 40 CFR Part 
60 (i.e., the location is greater than or equal to eight stack or duct 
diameters downstream and two diameters upstream from a flow disturbance; or, 
if necessary, two stack or duct diameters downstream and one-half stack or 
duct diameter upstream from, a flow disturbance), (2) the results of a flow 
profile study, if performed, are acceptable (i.e., there are no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow conditions), and (3) the flow monitor satisfies 
the performance specifications of this Method. If the flow monitor is 
installed in a location that does not satisfy these physical criteria, but the 
monitor achieves the performance specifications of this Method, then the 
Department and EPA may certify the location as acceptable. 

1.2 Alternative Flow Monitoring Location 

Whenever the flow monitor is installed in a location that is greater 
than or equal to two stack or duct diameters downstream and greater or equal 
to one-half diameter upstream from a flow disturbance, and/or in a location 
that is acceptable based on a flow profile study, but nevertheless the monitor 
does not achieve the performance specifications of this Method, perform 
another flow profile study (the procedures described in 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, Method I, Section 2.5 may be used) to select an alternative flow 
monitoring installation site. 

Whenever the owner or operator successfully demonstrates that 
modifications to the exhaust duct or stack (such as installation of 
straightening vanes, modifications of ductwork, and the like) are necessary 
for the flow monitor to meet the performance specifications, the Department 
and EPA may approve an interim alternative flow monitoring methodology and an 
extension to the required certification date for the flow monitor. 
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Where no location exists that satisfies the physical siting criteria in 
section 1.1, where the results of flow profile studies performed at two or 
more alternative flow monitor locations are unacceptable, or where 
installation of a flow monitor in either the stack or the ducts is 
demonstrated to be technically infeasible, the owner or operator may petition 
the Department and EPA for an alternative method for monitoring flow. 

2.0 FLOW MONITOR EQUIPMENT SPECIFICATIONS 

2.1 Instrument Span - General Requirements 

In implementing Section 2.1.1 of this Method, to the extent practicable, 
measure at a range such that the majority of readings obtained during normal 
operation are between 25 and 75 percent of full-scale range of the instrument. 

2.1.1 Instrument Span for Flow Monitors 

Select the full-scale range of the flow monitor so that it is consistent -
with Section 2.1 of this Method, and can accurately measure all potential 
volumetric flow rates at the flow monitor installation site. Establish the 
span value of the flow monitor at a level which is approximately 80\ of the 
full-scale range and 125\ of the maximum expected flow rate. Based upon the 
span value, establish reference values for the calibration error test in 
accordance with Section 2.2.1. 

If the volumetric flow rate exceeds the flow monitor's ability to 
accurately measure and record values, adjust the full-scale range, span value, 
and reference values as described above and in Section 2.2.1. Record·the new 
span value and report the new span value and reference values as parts of the 
results of the calibration error test required by Method B-1. Whenever the 
span value is adjusted, use reference values for the calibration error test 
based on the new span value. 

2.2 Flow Monitor Design for Quality Control Testing 
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Design all flow monitors to meet the applicable performance 
specifications of this Method. 

2.2.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error Test 

Design and equip each flow monitor to allow for a daily calibration 
error test consisting of at least two reference values: (1) Zero to 20 
percent of span or an equivalent reference value (e.g., pressure pulse or 
electronic signal) and (2) 50 to 70 percent of span. Flow monitor response, 
both before and after any adjustment, must be capable of being recorded by the 
data acquisition and handling system. Design each flow monitor to allow a 
daily calibration error test of (1) the entire flow monitoring system, from 
and including the probe tip (or equivalent) through and including the data 
acquisition and handling system, or (2) the flow monitoring system from and 
including the transducer through and including the data acquisition and 
handling system. 

2.2.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Design and equip each flow monitor in a manner to minimize interference 
due to moisture. Design and equip each flow monitor with a means to detect, 
on at least a daily basis, pluggage of each sample line and sensing port, and 
malfunction of each resistance temperature detector (RTD), transceiver or 
equivalent. 

Design and equip each differential pressure flow monitor to provide (1) 
an automatic, periodic back purging (simultaneously on both sides of the 
probe) or equivalent method of sufficient force and frequency to keep the 
probe and lines sufficiently free of obstructions on a least a daily basis to 
prevent velocity sensing interference, and (2) a means for detecting leaks in 
the system on a least a quarterly basis (manual check is acceptable) . 

Design and equip each thermal flow monitor with a means to ensure on at 
least a daily basis that the probe remains sufficiently clean to prevent 
velocity sensing interference. 
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Design and equip each ultrasonic flow monitor with a means to ensure on 
at least a daily basis that the transceivers remain sufficiently clean (e.g., 
backpurging system) to prevent velocity sensing interference. 

3.0 FLOW MONITOR PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS 

3.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error 

The calibration error of flow monitors shall not exceed 3.0 percent 
based upon the span of the instrument as calculated using Equation A-1 of this 
Method. 

3.2 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Except as provided in this Section, the relative accuracy for flow 
monitors, where volumetric gas flow is measured in scfh, shall not exceed 
20.0 percent. For affected units where the average of the flow monitor 
measurements of gas velocity during the relative accuracy test audit is less -
than or equal to 10.0 fps, the mean value of the flow monitor velocity 
measurements shall not exceed ±2.0 fps of the reference method mean value in 
fps wherever the relative accuracy specification above is not achieved. 
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4.0 DATA ACQUISITION AND HANDLING SYSTEMS 

Automated data acquisition and handling systems shall: (1) read and 
record the full range of pollutant concentrations and volumetric flow from 
zero through span; and (2) provide a continuous record of all measurements 
and required information in an electronic format specified by the Department 
and capable of transmission via an IBM-compatible personal computer diskette 
or other electronic media. These systems also shall have the capability of 
interpreting and converting the individual output signals from a pollutant 
concentration monitor and a flow monitor to produce a continuous readout of 
pollutant mass emission rates in pounds per hour. 

Data acquisition and handling systems shall also compute and record 
monitor calibration error . 

5.0 INITIAL FLOW·MONITOR CERTIFICATION TESTS AND PROCEDURES 

5.1 Flow Monitor Pretest Preparation 

Install the components of the continuous. flow monitor as specified in 
Sections 1.0, 2.0, and 3.0 of this Method, and prepare each system component 
and the combined system for operation in accordance with the manufacturer's 
written instruction. Operate the unit(s) during each period when measurements 
are made. 

5.2 7-Day Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Measure the calibration error of each flow monitor according to the 
following procedures. 

Introduce the reference signal corresponding to the values specified in 
Section 2.2.1 of this Method to the probe tip (or equivalent), or to the 
transducer. During the 7-day certification test period, conduct the 
calibration error test once each day while the unit is operating (as close to 
24-hour intervals as practicable). Record the flow monitor responses by 
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means of the data acquisition and handling system. Calculate the calibration 
error using Equation A-l of this Method. 

Do not perform any corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual 
adjustment to the flow monitor during the 7-day certification test period 
other than that required in the monitor operation and maintenance manual. If 
the flow monitor operates within the calibration error performance 
specification. (i.e., less than or equal to 3 percent error each day and 
requiring no corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual adjustment 
during the 7-day test period) the flow monitor passes the calibration error 
test portion of the certification test. Whenever automatic adjustments are 
made. record the magnitude of the adjustments. Record all maintenance and 
required adjustments. Record output readings from the data acquisition and 
handling system before and after all adjustments. 

5.3 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Within 90 days of installation concurrent relative accuracy test audits 
may be performed by conducting simultaneous SO, concentration and volumetric -
flow relative accuracy test audit runs, or by alternating an SO, relative 
accuracy test audit run with a flow relative accuracy test audit run until all 
relative accuracy test audit runs are completed. Where two or more probes are 
in the same proximity, care should be taken to prevent probes from interfering 
with each other's sampling. For each SO, pollutant concentration monitor and 
each flow monitor, calculate the relative accuracy with data from the relative 
accuracy test aUdits. 

Perform relative accuracy test audits for each flow monitor at normal 
operating load expressed in terms of percent of flow monitor span. If a flow 
monitor fails the relative accuracy test, the relative accuracy test audit 
must be repeated. 

Complete each relative accuracy test audit within a 7-day period while 
the unit is operating in a normal condition. Do not perform corrective 
maintenance. repairs. replacements or adjustments during the relative accuracy 
test audit other than as required in the operation and maintenance manual. 
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5.3.1 Calculations 

Using the data from the relative accuracy test audits, calculate 
relative accuracy in accordance with the procedure and equations specified in 
Section 6 of this Method. 

5.3.2 Reference Method Measurement Location 

Select a location for reference method measurements that is (1) 
accessible; (2) in the same proximity as the monitor or monitoring system 
location; and (3) meets the requirements of Method 1 (or 1A) of 40 CFR Part 
60, Appendix A for volumetric flow, except as otherwise indicated in this 
Section. 

5.3.3 Reference Method Traverse Point Selection 

Select traverse points that (1) ensure acquisition of representative 
samples of pollutant concentration, moisture content, temperature, and flue 
gas flow rate over the flue cross section; and (2) meet the requirements of 
Method 1 (or 1A) (for volumetric flow), and Method 4 (for moisture 
determination) in 40 CFR part 60, Appendix A. 

5.3.4 Sampling Strategy 

Conduct the reference method tests so they will yield results 
representative of the moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate 
from the unit and can be correlated with the flow monitor measurements. 
Conduct any moisture measurements that may be needed simultaneously with the 
flue gas flow rate measurements. To properly correlate volumetric flow rate 
data with the reference method data, mark the beginning and end of each 
reference method test run (including the exact time of day) on the individual 
chart recorder(s) or other permanent recording device(s). 

5.3.5 Correlation of Reference Method and continuous Emission Monitoring 
System 
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Confirm that the monitor or monitoring system and reference m~tho est 
results are on consistent moisture, pressure, and temperature basis (e.g., 
since the flow monitor measures flow rate on a wet basis, Method 2 test 
results must also be on a wet basis). Compare flow-monitor and reference 
method results on a scfh basis. Also consider the response time of the flow 
monitoring system to ensure comparison of simultaneous measurements. For each 
relative accuracy test audit run, compare the measurements obtained from the 
flow monitor against the corresponding reference method values. Tabulate the 
paired data in a table similar to the one shown in Figure 1. 

5.3.6 Number of Reference Method Tests 

Perform a minimum of nine sets of paired monitor (or monitoring system) 
and reference method test data for every required relative accuracy test 
audit. Conduct each set within a period of 30 to 60 minutes. 

The tester may choose to perform more than nine sets of reference method 
tests. If this option is chosen, the tester may reject a maximum of three 
sets of the test results as long as the total number of test results used to -determine the relative accuracy is greater than or equal to-nine. Report all 
data, including the rejected data, and reference method test results. 

5.3.7 Reference Methods 

The following methods from 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A or their approved 
alternatives are the reference methods for performing relative accuracy test 
audits: Method 1 or 1A for siting; Method 2 (or 2A, 2C, or 2D as appropriate) 
for velocity; and Method 4 for moisture. 

6.0 CALCULATIONS 

6.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error (Drift) 

For each reference value, calculate the percentage calibration error 
based u on span using the following equation: 
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CE = (R-A)x 100 
s (EQ.A-1) 

Where:
 

CE ~ Calibration error;
 
R = Low or high level reference value specified in Section 2.2.1 of
 
this Method;
 
A Actual flow monitor response to the reference value; and
 
S = Flow monitor span.
 

Whenever the flow rate exceeds the monitor's ability to measure and 
record values accurately, adjust the span to prevent future exceedances. If 
process parameters change or other changes are made such that the expected 
flue gas velocity may change significantly, adjust the span to assure the 
continued accuracy of the monitoring system. 

6.2 Relative Accuracy for Flow Monitors 

Analyze the relative accuracy test audit data from the reference method 
tests for flow monitors using the following procedures. Summarize the results 
on a data sheet. An example is shown in Figure 1. Calculate the mean of the 
monitor or monitoring system measurement values. Calculate the mean of the 
reference method values. Using data from the automated data acquisition and 
handling system, calculate the arithmetic differences between the reference 
method and monitor measurement data sets. Then calculate the arithmetic mean 
of the difference, the standard deviation, the confidence coefficient, and the 
monitor or monitoring system relative accuracy using the following procedures 
and equations. 
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6.2.1 Arithmetic Mean 

Calculate the arithmetic mean of the differences, iI,ofadatasetas 
follows. 

(Eq. A-2)d == 

Where: 

n=Number of data points 

= Algebraic sum of the individual differences d j 

-
d j = The difference between a reference method value and the corresponding 
continuous flowrate monitoring system value (RMj-FRj ) at a given point in time 
i. 

When calculating the arithmetic mean of the difference of a flow monitor 
data set, be sure to correct the monitor measurements for moisture if 
applicable. 

6.2.2 Standard Deviation 

Calculate the standard devi tion, Sd of a data set as follows: 

(Ld/
L
n. 

d/2 _[_1=_'-­
;=1 n 

n-l 
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6.2.3 Confidence Coefficient 

Calculate the confidence coefficient (one-tailed), ce, of 'a data set as 
follows. 

(Eq. A-4) 

where:
 

to 025 =t value (see Table 2)
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TABLE 2 T-VALUES 

n-1 to.025 n-1 to.025 n-1 to.025 

1 ..' ..... 
2 ....... 
3 ....... 
4 ....... 
5 ....... 
6 •.•.... 
7 ....... 
B ••••••• 
9 ...... , 
10 ...... 
11 ...... 

12.706 
4.303 
3.182 
2.776 
2.571 
2.447 
2.365 
2.306 
2.262 
2.228 
2.201 

12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

2.179 
2.160 
2.145 
2.131 
2.120 
2.110 
2.101 
2.093 
2.086 
2.080 
2.074 

23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 
30 
40 
60 

>60 

2.069 
2.064 
2.060 
2.056 
2.052 
2.048 
2.045 
2.042 
2.021 
2.000 
1.960 

6.2.4 Relative Accuracy 

Calculate the relative accuracy of a data set using the following 
equation. 

RA 100 
(Eq. A-5) 

where:
 

RM = Arithmetic means of the reference method values.
 

~I = The absolute value of the mean difference between the reference
 
method values and the corresponding continuous flow monitor: values.
 

Icc 1= The absolute value of the confidence coefficient.
 

Replace Pages: 

age: 32 of39 

Page 56.9.4.5 (32) 

-




STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTAnON P 

FIGURE 1. -RELATIVE ACCURACY DETERMINATION (FLOW MONITORS) 

Flow rate (Normal) (scf/hr) •Date & Time 

M DiffRM 

-

Run No. 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

B 

9 

10 

11 

12 

Mean or mean of differences 

Confidence coefficient 

Relative accuracy 

* Make sure RM and M are on a consistent moisture basis. 
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METHOD B-1 
ON-GOING QUALITY ASSURANCE AND QUALITY CONTROL PROCEDURES
 

FOR IN-STACK AND IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FREQUENCY OF FLOW MONITOR TESTING 

A summary chart showing each quality assurance test and the frequency at 
which each test is required is located at the end of this Method in Table 1. 

1.1 Daily Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor perform the following assessments during each day 
in which the unit is operating. These requirements are effective as of the 
date when the monitor or continuous emission monitoring system completes 
certification testing. 

1.1.1 Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Test, compute, and record the calibration error of each flow monitor at ­
least once on each operating day. Introduce the reference values (specified 
in section 2.2.1 of Method A-I) to the probe tip (or equivalent) or to the 
transducer. Record flow monitor output from the data acquisition and handling 
system before and after any adjustments to the flow monitor. Keep a record of 
all maintenance and adjustments. Calculate the calibration error using 
Equation A-I in Method A-I. 

1.1.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Perform the daily flow monitor interference checks specified in section 
2.2.2 of Method A-I at least once per operating day (when the unit(s) operate 
for any part of the day) . 

1.1.3 Flow Monitor Recalibration 

Adjusts the calibration, at a minimu~, whenever the daily calibration 
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error exceeds the limits of the applicable performance specification for the 
flow monitor in Method A-I. Repeat the calibration error test procedure 
following the adjustment or repair to demonstrate that the corrective actions 
were effective. 

1.1.4 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when either the low or high level 
reference value calibration error exceeds 6.0 percent based upon the span 
value for five consecutive daily periods or 12.0 percent for any daily period. 
The out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed 
calibration error test and ends with the' hour of completion following an 
effective recalibration. Whenever the failed calibration, corrective action, 
and effective recalibration occur within the same hour, the hour is not out of 
control if two or more complete and valid readings are. obtained during that 
hour. An out-of-control period also occurs whenever interference of a flow 
monitor is identified. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of 
completion of the failed interference check and ends with the hour of 
completion of an interference check that is passed. During any period that 
the flow monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating 
emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery 
requirements. 

1.1.5 Flow Monitor Data Recording 

Record and tabulate all calibration error test data according to month, 
day, clockhour, and magnitude in scfh. Program monitors that automatically 
adjust data to the corrected calibration values (e.g., microprocessor control) 
to record either: (1) The unadjusted flow rate measured in the calibration 
error test prior to resetting the calibration or (2) the magnitude of any 
adjustment. Record the following applicable flow monitor interference check 
data: (1) sample line/sensing port pluggage, and (2) malfunction of each 
RTD, transceiver, or equivalent. 

1.2 Quarterly Flow Monitor Assessments 
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For each flow monitor, conduct a quarterly stack velocity and flow rate 
check by performing a velocity traverse and visual inspection of the pitot 
tubes. Perform the following assessments during each calendar quarter in 
which the unit operates. This requirement is effective as of the calendar 
quarter following the calendar quarter in which the flow monitor is 
provisional certified. 

1.2.1 Flow Monitor Leak Check 

For differential pressure flow monitors, perform a leak check of all 
sample lines (a manual check is acceptable) at least once during each unit 
operating quarter. Conduct the leak checks no less than two months apart. 

1.2.2 Flow Monitor Flow Rate Check 

Once during each operating quarter and for each flow monitor, perform a 
flow rate check by completing a single velocity traverse, calculating the 
associated average flow rate, and comparing the average flow with the 
concurrent flow measured by the continuous flow monitor. The flow rate check -shall be performed at normal operating rates or load level. The flow rate 
check shall be performed in accordance with Section 5.3 of Method A-l as 
appropriate for a single traverse. The difference (PO) between the average 
flow rate determined by the single velocity traverse and the continuous flow 
monitor shall not exceed 20 percent as determined by equation B-1. If the 
single velocity traverse fails to meet the 20% difference specification, the 
owner/operator may conduct an additional single velocity traverse or a 
complete Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) in accordance with Section 5.3 of 
Method A-I in order ~o demonstrate compliance with the 20\ difference or 20\ 
relative accuracy requirements. 

PO TF - FE x 100 (Eg. B-1)
 

TF
 

Where: 
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PD Percent Difference;
 
TF Traverse Flow (scfh);
 
FR Continuous Flow Monitor Flow (scfh); and
 
TF and FR are on a consistent moisture basis.
 

01 Program 

If the Relative Accuracy of the latest annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit 
(RATA) conducted pursuant to Section 1.3.1 is less than lOt, the single 
velocity traverse flow rate check may be discontinued. However, if future 
RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of lOt or greater, performance of the 
single velocity traverse flow rate check shall resume. 

1.2.3 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when a flow monitor fails the quarterly 
flow rate check (the difference between the average flow rate determined by 
the velocity traverse and the continuous flow monitor exceeds 20%), the visual 
inspection of the pitot tube indicates pluggage or wear, or if a sample line 
leak is detected. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of the 
failed flow rate check, visual inspection, or leak check and ends with the 
hour of a satisfactory flow rate check; RATA, leak check, or cleaning or 
replacement of the pitot tube. During any period that the flow monitor is 
out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission compliance 
nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

1.3 Annual Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, perform the following assessments once annually. 
This requirement is effective as of the calendar quarter in which the monitor 
or continuous emission monitoring system is provisionally certified. 

1.3.1 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy Test Audit 

For flow monitors, relative accuracy test audits shall be performed 
annually. The relative accuracy audit shall be performed at the normal 
operating rate or load level (with a minimum of 9 paired velocity traverses) . 

The relative accuracy test audit shall be conducted according to the 
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1.3.2 Flow Monitor OUt-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs under any of the following conditions: 
(1) the relative accuracy of a flow monitor exceeds 20.0 percent or (2) for 
low flow situations (~10.0 fps) , the flow monitor mean value (if applicable) 
exceeds ±2.0 fps of the reference method mean whenever the relative accuracy 
is greater than 20.0 percent. For flow relative accuracy test audits, the 
out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed 
relative accuracy test audit and ends with the hour of completion of a 
satisfactory relative accuracy test audit. During any period that the flow 
monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission 
compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

TABLE 1.-FLOW MONITOR QUALITY ASSURANCE TEST REQUIREMENTS 

Test 

Calibration Error 
(2 pt.) 

Interference (flow) 

Visual probe check 

Flow rate check 
(single traverse) 

Leak (flow) 

RATA (flow) 

QA test frequency requirements 

Daily 

x 

x 

Quarterly Annual 

x 

x' 

x' 

x 
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The owner/operator has an option to perform a RATA if the quarterly 
flow rate check (single traverse) fails specifications. In addition, if 
the Relative Accuracy determined by the latest RATA is less than 10\, 
the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check may be 
discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 
10\ or greater, performance of the quarterly single velocity traverse 
flow rate check shall resume. 

The leak check requirement only applies to differential pressure flow 
rate monitors and does not apply to thermal or ultrasonic flow rate 
monitors. 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW 
. OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

In the Matter or the Appllcataon )
 
of the Department of Health and .
 
Environmental Sciences for Revision ~
 
of the Montana State Air Quality
 
Conttollmplementation Plan Relaling ~
 
to Control of Sulfur Dioxide Emissions ) STIPULAnON OF
 
in the Billings/Laurel Area, Affecting ) DEPARTMENT AND
 
the Following Industries: Cenex, Jnc. WCSTERNSUGARCOMPANY
 
(Laurel); Conoeo,Inc.; Exxon Company, ~
 
USA; Montana Power Company, (J.E. )
 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana )
 
Sulphur & Chemical Company; 1hc )
 
WeStern Sugar Company; and Yellowstone )
 
Energy Limited Partnership. )
 

The Department ofEnvironmental Quality (WDepartment"), and Western Sugar 

Company ("Western SugM"), hereby stipulate to the following paragraphs 1-20, including 

Exhibit A and Attae:hment # I, in regard to the above-captioned matter and present the same 

for consideration and adoption by the: Board ofEnvironmental Review (WBoard"). 

This Stipulation nullifies and supersedes all Stipulations which were executed by 

Western SugM and the Departmenl in this matter and which were adopted by the Board 

prior 10 lune 12, 1998. 

1. On April 30, 1971,lhc United States Environmental Protection Agency 

("EPA") promulgated national ambicrit air quality standards ("NAAQS") fOT Sulfur Oxides 

(measured as sulfur dioxide "SOz")' The primary annual standard is 80 micrograms per 

cubic meIer (annual arithmetic mean) OT 0.03 parts per million (PPM); the primary 24·hour 

standard is 365 micrograms per cubic meIer (24-hour maximum concentration) or 0.14 

parts per million (PPM), nollo be exceeded more than once per year. A secondary 

standard for SOl was also promulgaled by EPA. The secondary standlU'd is 1300 

micrograms peT cubic meter (maximum 3-hour concentration) OT 0.5 PPM of SO. nol to be 

exceeded mo~ than once per year. These standards were promulgated by EPA pursuant to 

Section 109 or the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 740 I, as amended by the Clean Air 
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Act Amendments of 1990 C"Act"). 

2 2. Section 110 of the Act requires each SUIte to submit an implementation plllJ1 

3 for the control of each air pollutant for which a national ambient air quality standard has 

4 been promulsated. Since a national standard has been promulgated for sulfur oxides. the 

S State of Montana is required to submit to EPA an implementation plan for S02' 

6 3. In April, 1979. the Department submitted IIJ1 addendum to the State 

7 Implementation Plan for the BillingslLaurel arca designed to achieve compliance with the 

8 NAAQS for S02 (hereafter "BillingslLaurel Plan"). EPA approved lhe BilIingslLaurel 

9 Plan in Seprcmber. 1979. 

10 4. In a March 4. 1993. letter to the Governor ofMontana. EPA stated that it 

II had determined the BillingslLaurel Plan to be substantially inadequate to attain and 

12 maintain the SO, NAAQS and EPA stated that the Plan must be revised. The letter called 

13 for a SIP revision for the BillingslLaurel area to assure attainment and maintenance of the 

14 SO. NAAQS. 

15 s. The EPA lettcr of March 4. 1993. established September 4.1994, as thc -
16 deadline to submit to EPA a revised or new So, plan for the BillingslLaurel area. 

17 6. Utilizing a dispersion modeling analysis. Western Sugar and the 

18 Department have developed an emission control strategy that. together with similar control 

19 strategies for other BillingslLaurel industries. is intended to assure attairuncnt and 

20 maintenance of the primary and secondary S02 NAAQS. Western Sugar's acceptance of 

21 this Stipulation and of the assumptions and results of the dispersion modeling analysis 

22 conducted in this case is for the sole and exclusive purpose of implementing the S02 emis­

23 sian control strategy contained in this Stipulation.. Exhibit A. and Attachment #1. In the 

24 event of future revisions to the SOl emission control sttategy contained in this Stipulation, 

25 Exhibit A, and Attachment #1. Western Sugar docs not waive and shall not be precluded 

26 from raising any objections it may have including but not limited to those pertaining to the 

27 dispersion modeling analysis. 

2 
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7. The purpose of this Stipulation and the emission limitations and other 

2 limitations contained in Exhibit A and Atw:bment #1 is to establish an emission control 

3 straIe&y for Western Sugar which, together with similar control strategies for the other 

4 BiliingsfLaurel industries. will assure attainment and maintenance ofebe primary and 

5 secondary SO, NAAQS. The Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Anachment #1 do nol address 

6 attainment or maintenance ofthe Montanll Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

7 8. Exhibit A, which is _hed to this Stipulation and incorporated herein by 

8 referc:oce, contains emission limitations and other conditions, including but not limited to: 

9 methods for determining compliance with emission limitations, requirements by which 

10 such c:roission limitations lI1e made quantifiable and enforceable by the Department, and 

II facility modification rcquirc:mcnts. Western Sugar shall comply with the terms of this 

12 Stipulation. the emission limitations and other conditions set forth in Exhibit A and 

13 Atw:hmcnt #1. 

14 9. The following Atw:hment is anachc:d to Exhibit A and is incorporated 

15 therein and in this Stipulation by reference: 

16 Attachment I: Pcrfonnance Spc:<:ifieations fOT Stack Flow Rate Monitors, 

17 Fuel Oil Flow Metenl, and Fuel Oil Sulfur Analysis. 

18 10. Upon wrinen cenification by the Department that Attachment #1 bas bc:c:n 

19 revised in accordance with therequirc:ments of Exhibit A, the revision shall be decmed 

20 incorporated in Exhibit A and this Stipulation by n:ference. and shall be enforceable from 

21 the date of the Department c:enificatwn. 

22 II. Disputes between the panics. during the development ofa revised 

23 Atw:hmenl # I. as to whether a draft revision is in accordance with the requirements of 

24 Exhibit A must be submitted to the Board prior to judicial review oftbe dispute. The 

25 Board will eKercise reasonable diligenee in tendering a detennination on the disputed 

26 matter. This paragraph shall not be construed to prcclude the Department from directly 

27 seeking judicial enforcement of the final Attaclunent III or of any olher provision of this 

3 
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Stipulation or Exhibit A. 

2 12. For the e~lusive purpose of implementing tile sulfur' dioxide emission 

3 control strategy contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment Ill, ARM 

4 17.8.322 shall be interpreted to mean that no person sball bum solid, liquid,·or gaseous 

5 fuels sucb that the a&&regale sulfur content of all fuels burned within a plant during my 

6 dll)' exceeds one pound of sulfUr per million BTU fired. The rule shall be interpreted to 

7. allow for a daily deviation of0.1 pound of sulfur per miUion BTU f"ared. The ruJe shall be 

8 interpreted to allow the blending of all fuels burned in a plant during a given time period in 

9 detennining the agg~gatesulfur content fOI purposes of~ role. and it shall not be 

10 construed to require blending or physical mixing of fuels at any given furnace 01 heater 

11 within tile planl complex. 

12 13. The Stipulation. Exhibit A. and Attachment #II shall become effective 

13 immedialely upon the issuance ofan order by the Board in this proceeding, except where 

14 another effeclive dale is spec:ified in Exhibit A or Atw:hment Ill. 

15 14. It is the intent of the panics that this Slipulation, Exhibil A. and Attachmenl -
16 til. after adoplion and incorporation by Bow order. shall be submined to the 

17 Environmental Protection Agency for review and approval as the Western Sugar control 

18 strategy for the attainment and maintenance of the primary and secondary SO, NAAQS in 

19 Yellowstone County. as part of the State Implementation Plan. The Stipulation 

20 Requirements shall supersede any less stringent corresponding conditions pertaining to SOl 

21 sourc;es in any existing pennit cWTCntly issued to Western Sugar. 

22 15. The Stipulation, Exhibit A., and Attachment #1 are intended to assure 

23 anainment and maintenance of the primary and secondary NAAQS fO'r SO,. The 

24 Stipulalion, Exhibit A. and Attachment #\ are not inlended to address attainment or 

25 maintenance ofthe Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

26 16. This Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment # I may be subject w 

27 modification upon the occurrence ofcenain modifYing conditions. Such modifying 

4 

Replace Pages: 

June 12, 1998 

Page 56.9.3.22 (8) 

Page: 8 of 12 -



conditions include. but are not limited to. the following:
 

2 (a) an EPA detennination that the submitted pllUl is incomplete;
 

3 (b) an EPA disapproval. either partial or complete. of the submitted plan;
 

4 (c) an EPA conditional approval of the subminedplan;
 

S (d) a dctennination by EPA that this plan bas failed to ac:hievt: or maintain the
 

6 NAAQS; or
 

7 (e) a demonstration by Western Sugar. utilizing Department and EPA approved
 

8 dispersion modeling tcc:hnique.s (provided for in Appendix W of40 CFR Part S 1. These
 

9 approved dispersion modeling techniques include. but are not limited to CTDMplus and
 

10 ISC.). that the NAAQS can be achieved and maintained by implementing an alternative 

11. control plan.
 

12 Such alternative control plans. include but are not limited to:
 

13 (i) plans based upon a single emission limitation for several sourc:es or stacks
 

·14 (emission bubbling or IndioS); 

IS (ii) a stack height of6S meters: or a taller stack height tbat Western Sugar 

16 demonstrates. tlIrough a fluid model or field study approved by thc Department and EPA. 

17 is Good Engineering Practice: 

18 (iii) an emission limitation that varies in ac:cordanc:e with the buoyancy flux of the 

19 plume; or 

20 (iv) the realignment of emission limitations among the emission points within a 

21 facility 

22 17. Procedures for modification of this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachment 

23 #1 shall be as follows: 

24 Board APJ;!royal 

2S a. Stipulation Md Exhibjt. All modifications of the text of this Stipulation and 

26 Exhibit A shall rc:qu~ issuance of a revised Board order. Minor and clerical corrections 

21 may be made to this Stipulation and Exhibit A by mutual agreement of the panics. without 

5 
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the DeCesslty for a revised Board order. 

2 b. AltlciJmc;nt NI. As provided in Paraeraph 10. upon written 

3 ccnification by the Department that Altlchment ## 1 has been revised in accordance with the 

4 requirements of Exhibit A. the revision shall be deemed incorporated in Exhibit A uui this 

5 Stipulation by reference. without the necessity for a revised Board order. 

6 c. Implementation Approyals. Where Exhibit A or Att.aclunent #1 authorizes 

7 the Department lind EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methodology. the 

8 implementation ofsuch approval shall not require issuance of a revised Board order. 

9 EPA Appmyal for SIP ebonies 

10 d. StipulatiQn Exhibit. and AttBGbment til. Following EPA approval pursuant 

II tQ paragraph 14. all mQdificatiQns of the texl Qfthis StipulatiQn, Exhibit A. and Attachment 

12 til shall require the approval QfEPA under either subparagraph 17(t) or (g). TQ the extent 

13 allQwed under federal requirements. minQr and clerical correctiQns may be made by mutual 

14 agreement Qfthe panies. without the necessity fQr fonnal approval by EPA. -IS e. Imph:menlaljon Approvals. When: Exhibit A Qr Attachment #1 authorizl=s 

16 the Department uui EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methQdQloey, such EPA 

17 approval shall be obtained under either subparagraph 17(t) Qr (8). 

18 f. Title I Proc:edures. Until the issuance of a Title V operating permit for 

19 Western Sugar and the adQptiQn Qf the enabling state administrative rule described in 

20 paragraph 11(g), all nQnclerical modificatiQns to the text Qf this StipulatiQn. Exhibit A, Qr 

21 Altlchmeot 1# I described in paragraph 17(d). and all implementatiQn approvals described in 

22 subparagraph 17(e), shall be submitted to EPA under Title I of the federal Clcan Air Act. 

23 The SIP revision procedures cQntained in 40 CFR Part 51 Subpart F shall nQt apply to 

24 mQdificatiQns and approvals under subparagraphs 11(d) and (e) tbat CQnstitute "minQr 

25 mQdificatiQns" as determined pursuant to subparagrapll 17(h). 

26 g. Title V Procedures Title V Qperating permit revision procedures may be 

21 used to modify the SIP to include textual mQdifications under subparagraph l7(d) and 

6 
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implemcnlBtion approvals under subparagraph 17(e). provided Ulat the followina two 

conditions U'C met: 

(i) Westem Sugar has been issued a Title V operatiDg pem1it aud the State has 

adopted an enabling administrative rule that complies with the federal requirements for 

modification ofSIP requirements through the Title V proc:ess; and 

(ii) the particular modification of the plan or Implementation IIpproval pertains . 

10 testina, monitorina. rccordkeepina. calcu1alion, reponing. or operating requirements or 

methodologies. 

h. Minor Modifications. When B modification or approval WIder subparagnlph 

17(d) or (e) is proposed the Department shall consult with EPA to determine whether the 

modification or approval I.s a "major- or "minor" modificlUion. SU<:h detenninations shall 

be made within 4S days from the submittal of the proposed modification or approval to 

EPA.. 

18. Western Sugar doC5 not waive and expressly reserves its right to contesl any 

Board order or Department or federal action which. without the .written consent ofWestem 

Sugar. modifies this stipulation. Exhibit A, or Attachment #1. 

19. Accordingly. the panics agree that the Board shall issue an order adopting 

the tenns of this Stipulation. including the emission limitations and other conditions 

contained in Exhibit A and Attachment #1. Exccp1 where another effective date is 

provided in Exhibit A or Attachment 1#1. upon adoption in a Board Order. the Stipulation. 

Exhibit A, and Attachment till shall be enforceable by the Ocpa.rUnent. 

·....Il the g.plIAIR."". 58115.'" '8," 8S_Il ey lAB __ sftlHlI Slipulflli.ft ill .sRIlisIIA.1i 

11'8& Ifte .....pli.1l .[SQ, emi.i." eel\t!ele..-.iee. fe••n the Mfe.tell inm.""es jn Ibis 

m.".... "'RiliR .... iB lilli' Ie_11ft feftila a"lMllIIRsaily ailBi_ Ie eBe 1It8th... This 

eOlldiljoh ofsllbSlltntial shnilllri~ exteftM onl, te the mi'tial eOilbol sbate&ics. adeptell b) 

die BO&id 01 b) Ibe U.S. EPA all Feaelllllm,IIIIIIIn81illR PIai'.. and "4a£Gk:¥c adopwt in 
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Western Sugar Company 

BY~'p' p~
 

Date ii?t/eJ 
Approved as to Conn: 

By _ 
Attorney 

Date, _ 

-


Approve<! as to form: 

Byd~'N\....u.... 
Attorney 

Date_--"...Q>+I..;;;9'-//'--J,"l--'Sl1--_
\ I 

8
 

Montana Department of 

Envirotunental Quality 

By~_<~L: 
Mar SimoJUch. Ducctor -
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the MIlner of the Apphcation )
 
of the Department of Health and )
 
Environmental Sciences for Revision ) FINDINGS OF FACT
 
of the Montana State Air Quality ) CONCLUSIONS OF LAW
 
Control Implementation Plan Relating ) AND ORDER ADOPTING
 
to Control ofSulfur Dioxide Emissions ) STIPULATION OF
 
in the BilIingslLaurcl Area, Affecting ) DEPARTMENT AND
 
the Following Industries: Cenex, Inc. ) WESTERN SUGAR COMPANY
 
(Laurel); Conoco, Inc.; Exxon Company, )
 
USA; Montana Power Company, (J.E. )
 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana )
 
Sulpbur and Chemical Company; The )
 
Western Su~ar Company; and Yellowstone )
 
Energy Linuted Partnership. )
 

) 

The Department of Environmental Quality (Department) has requested an Order 

from the Board of Envirorunental Review (Board) adopting a sulfur dioxide control plan 

for The We~m Sugar Company (Western Sugar). The control plan, together with the 

control plans for the other above-captioned industries. is intended to anain and maintain -the S02 National Ambient Air Quality Standards ("NAAQS") in the BiJlingsILawel Area. 

Pu1'Suant to public notice, and on June 12, 1998, the Board conducted a hearing in 

Helena. Montana on the proposed revisions to the control plans. At the hearing an 

opportunity Cor comment was provided to the Department, the affected industries, and 

interested members of the public. Based on tbe record in this proceeding, the Board enters 

the foUowing Findings ofFact, Conclusions oCLaw and Order in regard to this matter: 

FINDINGS OF FACT 

I. The above-captioned matter was initiated in 1994 by a petition of the 

Depanment of Health and Envirorunental Sciences. The petition requested an Order from 

the Board of Health and Envirorunental Sciences adopting sulfur dioxide control plans for 

the seven named Billings/Laurel industries. The sulfur dioxide control plans were 

developed in response to a March 4, 1993, letter from the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency (EPA) calling fOr revisions to Montana's sulfur dioxide State Implementation Plan 

(SIP). The Board of Health and Environmental Sciences approved six oCthe control plans 
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in May of 1995. This Board approved the seventh plan (with correspoDding revisions to 

2 the other plans) in August of 1996. On AUgusl27, 1996, Montana submitted the plans to 

3 EPA as a SIP revision. Prior to EPA action on the plans, minor adjustments to the Exxon 

4 plan were approved by this Board in February of 1997. 

5 2. In February and June of 1997, without issuing a formal approval or 

6 disapproval of the initialconrrol plans, EPA notified the Deparunent of several areas in 

7 which EPA had questions about the approvability of the SIP. After discussions with EPA 

8 and the affected industries, the Deparunent. in January of 1998. committed to make 

9 revisions to the plans to address most ofEPA'sconcems. Negotiations betWccn Ihe 

10 Department and the affected BillingslLaurel industries have resulted in the set of revised 

II control plans currently before this Board. 

12 3. The sulfur dioxide conuol plan for Western Sugar is contained in the 

13 Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment(s) that are attached to this Order and are 

14 incorporated berein by reference. The Board bas examined the Findings of the Stipulation 

15 and bereby ratifies and adopts them as the Board's Findings. 

16 4. It is the intent of the panies that the attached emission conuol plan for 

17 Western Sugar, after adoption and incorporation by Board Order, shall be submitted to the 

18 EPA for review and approval as part of the revised S02 SIP for the BillingsILaurel area. 

19 5. The Department has issued public notice oftbe proposed revisions 10 the 

20 sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published, al least 30 days prior to the date of the 

21 hearing in this maner, by prominent advertisement in'the affected area. A copy of the 

22 proposed revisions was made available for public inspection. 

23 

24 CONC. USIONS OF LAW 

25 Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact, the Board hereby enters the following 

26 Conclusions of Law: 

27 J. The public has been provided with appropriate notice and an opportunity to 

2 
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panicipa1e in this maner. Title 2, c:haplers 3 and 4, MCA. The fi::deral requirements for 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and 5ubminaJ of SIP revisions have been met. 40 CFR 

§5I.102. 

2. The Depanment is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan 

for the prevention, abatement, and control of air pollutioD in this stale. Section 75-2­

112(2)(c), MCA. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes 

ofTitie 75, Chapter 2. MCA. Section 75-2.111(3). MCA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the anached Stipulation, Exhibit A, and 

Attaehment(s) is necessary to comply with the March 4.1993, EPA request that the 

BiliingslLaurel SIP be TCvised. 

5. All Findines of Fact are hereby inc:orporated in these Conclusions of LlIw. 

Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law. IT IS HEREBY 

ORDERED THAT: 

I. The sulfur dioxide coDtrol plan for Westem Sugar sct forth in the attached 

Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Anac:hment(s) is adopted by the Board Dt1d incorporated herein . 

lIS part of this Order. 

2. lltis Order shall be enforceable by the Pcpanment. 

3. Modifications ofthis Order shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board and the issuance ofa subsequent order revising this Order. 

DATED this /e-2-~y of June. 1998 

BY:~
ND:~ 

Chairperson 
BolITd ofEnvironmental Review 

3 
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The Western Sugar Company
 
Billings, Montana
 

SECTION J. AFFECTED FAqLlTIES 

(A)	 Plant Location: 

Western Sugar is located in southeast Billings. The plant is located in Yellowstone County, Township I 
South, Range 26 East, NE 'I. Section 10. 

(B)	 Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(I)	 Boiler house (#2, #3, and #4 Riley Coal boilers) 
(2)	 Erie City boiler 
(3)	 Clever Brooks boiler 
(4)	 East dryer unit 
(5)	 West dryer unit ­

SECTION 2. DEFiNITIONS 

(A)	 The following definitions apply throughout this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(I)	 "Annual Emissions" means the amount of S02 emitted in a calendar year, expressed in pounds per 
year rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where:
 

[Annual Emissions] '= E [Daily Emissions]
 

(2)	 "Attachment # I" means the "Performance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors, Fuel Oil 
Flow Meters, and Fuel Oil Sulfur Analysis", attached to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by 
reference. 

"Calendar Day" mel\JlS a 24-hour period starting at 12:00 midnight and ending at 12:00 midnight, 

Page 56.9.4.6 (2) -
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(4)	 "Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) ofa Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 
6O-minute periods in a day which are generally identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

(5)	 "Continuous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" means all equipment necessary to obtain an 
Hourly SOl Emission Rate, provided each SOl concentration, stack gas volumetric flow rate and 
fuel oil flowmeter is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at least one 
concentration or flow rate measurement per minute. Such equipment includes: 

(a)	 a continuous emission monitor (CEM) which determines SOl concentrations in a stack 
gas, a continuous stack gas volumetric flow rate monitor which determines stack gas 
flow rates, and associated data acquisition equipment; or 

(b)	 a pair of fuel oil flow meters which in combination measure the combined fuel oil firing 
rate for the fuel oil combustion units, and associated data acquisition equipment. 

(6)	 "Daily Emissions" means the amount of SOl emiued in a Calendar Day expressed in pounds per 
day rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Daily Emissions) = E [Three Hour Emissions) 

Each Calendar Day is comprised of eight non-overlapping 3-hour periods. The Three Hour 
Emissions from all of the 3-hour periods in a Calendar Day shall be used to determine that day's 
emissions. 

(7)	 "Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all Valid and complete I5-minute data blocks in 
a Clock Hour. Four (4) Valid and complete 15-minute data blocks are required to determine an 
Hourly Average for each monitor and source per Clock Hour. 

Exclusive of the above definition, an Hourly Average may be determined with two (2) Valid and 
complete 15-minute data blocks, for two of the 24 hours in any Calendar Day. 

A complete 15-minute data block for each sulfur dioxide continuous emission monitor, stack gas 
flow rate monitor, and fuel oil flow meter shall have a minimum of one (I) data point value; 
however, each monitor shall be operated such that all Valid data points acquired in any 15-minute 
block shall be used to determine that 15-minute block's reported concentration and flow rate. 
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(8)	 "Hourly S02 Emission Rate" means the pounds per Clock Hour of S02 emissions from a stack or 
fuel oil system determined using Hourly Averages and rounded to the nearest one tenth of a pound. 

(a)	 For stack systems, S02 concentrations shall be measured in parts per million (PPM) on 
either a wet or dry basis. 

(i)	 If the S02 concentration is measured on a wet basis, Western Sugar shall 
calculate the Hourly S02 Emission Rate using the following equation: 

Where: 

EH =	 Hourly S02 Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the 
nearest tenth of a pound; 

K = 1.663 X 10" in (poundslSCF)/PPM; 
CH = Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM; and 
QH = stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an 

actual wet basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in 
standard cubic feet per hour (SCFH), -(ii)	 If the S02 concentration is measured on a dry basis, Western Sugar shall either 

install, operate, and mai"ntain a continuous moisture monitor for measuring and 
recording the moisture content of the stack gases or determine the moisture 
content of the stack gases continuously (or on an hourly basis) and correct the 
measured hourly volumetric stack gas flow rates for moisture. Western Sugar 
shall calculate the Hourly S02 Emission Rate using the following equation: 

EH = K • CH • QH • (100 - %H20) 
100 

Where: 

EH = Hourly S02 Emission Rate in pounds per ,hour and rounded to 
the nearest tenth of a pound; 

K = 1.663 X 10" in (poundslSCF)/pPM; 
CH = Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM (dry basis); 
QH = stack gas Hourly Average volumetric now rate, measured on an 

actual wet basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported 
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(b)	 For fuel oil combustion with mass flow metering at the beet pulp dryers the following 
equation shall be used to calculate the Hourly 502 Emission Rate in pounds per hour. 

M, = 2.0· [(M. • %5)100) + (Mb • %5-1100)]· (1 • CE) 

Where: 

M=	 Hourly 502 Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest tenth , 
of a pound; 

2.0= ratio of pounds of 502 per pound of sulfur; 
M.= mass of fuel oil consumed per hour in pounds per hour; 
0/05. = percentage of sulfur by weight measured in the fuel oil; 
Mb = mass of beet pulp feed to the dryers in pounds per hour; 
%Sb= percentage of sulfur by weight in the beet pulp; and 
CE= control efficiency of the water curtain scrubber, mist eliminator, and the beet 

pulp, expressed as a decimal. 

To determine the percentage of sulfur by weight in the beet pulp, Western Sugar shall 
implement a program to sample the feed of beet pUlp to the dryers on a weekly basis and 
analyze the samples for percent sulfur [unless the Department and EPA approve the use 
of a constant for sulfur content as provided in Section 6 (E)(9)]. The percent sulfur (Sb) 
for a particular week shall be the percent sulfur for the most recent sample. 

The control efficiency of the water curtain scrubber, mist eliminatqr, and the beet pulp 
shall be determined once during each campaign (and applied for the entire campaign) 
using the results of the source testing required by Section 5 (B) and the results of 
concurrent sampling and analysis of the beet pulp processed and fuel oil burned to 
determine the sulfur input to the dryer being tested. The control efficiency shall be 
calculated in accordance with the following equation: 

CE = [(2.0 • Si) • (5,)] .,. (2.0 • Si) 

Where: 

CE =	 control efficiency expressed as a decimal; 
2.0 = ratio of pounds of 502 per pound of sulfur; 
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Si= sulfur input to the beet pulp dryer expressed in pounds per hour and 
detennined in accordance with the following equation: 

(Mo· %SjIOO) + (Mb • %SJIOO); and 

S, = S02 emission rate in pounds per hour rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound 
as detennined by source testing. 

(9) "Operating" means Whenever an affected facility is starting up, shuning down, using fuel, or 
processing materials and 502emissions are expected from the source or stack. 

(10) "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate" means the percentage of hours in a calendar quarter when CEMS 
derived Hourly S0l Emission Rate data are available for a source (stack or fuel oil system) in 
comparison to the number of corresponding Operating hours for that source. 

The Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) for a source shall be calculated in accordance with the 
following equation: 

QDRR = VH X 100% 
OH -Where: 

VH= 

OH= 
QDRR= 

number of hours of Hourly 50, Emission Rate dala that are also source Operating 
hours in a calendar quarter; 
total number of source Operating hours in a calendar quarter; and 
Quarterly Data Recovery Rate. 

(II) "Standard Conditions" means 20.0°C (527. 7°R, 68.0°F, or 293.2°K) and I atmosphere pressure 
(29.92" Hg). 

(12) "Three Hour Emissions" means the amount of 502emitted in each of the eight non-overlapping 
three hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds and rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Three Hour Emissions] = 1: [Hourly 50, Emission Rates] 

Whenever Hourly 502 Emission Rates are unavailable and the facility is not Operating, zero 
pounds per hour shall be substituted for the missing Hourly 50, Emission Rates. 
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(13)	 "Valid" means data that is obtained from a monitor or meter serving as a component of a CEMS 
which meets the applicable specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and 
control requirements of Section 6. 

SECTION 3. EMISSION LIMITATIONS, CAMPAIGN LENGTH AND FACILITY MODIFICATIONS 

(A)	 Emission Limitations 

( I )	 Affected Sources: 

(a)	 Boiler house stack; 

(i)	 Three Hour Emissions of S02 from the boiler house stack shall not exceed 
856.2 pounds per three hour period, 

(ii)	 Daily Emissions of S02 from the boiler house stack shall not exceed 6,849.6 
pounds per Calendar Day, and 

(iii)	 Annual Emissions ofS02from the boiler house stack shall not exceed 
1,438,416 pounds per calendar year. 

(b)	 East dryer stack and West dryer stack; 

(i)	 Combined Three Hour Emissions of S02 from the East dryer stack and West 
dryer stack shall not exceed 885 pounds per three hour period, 

(ii)	 Combined Daily Emissions of S02 from the East dryer stack and West dryer 
stack shall not exceed 708.0 pounds per Calendar Day, and 

(iii)	 Combined Annual Emissions of S02 from the East dryer stack and West dryer 
stack shall not exceed 148,680 pounds per calendar year. 

(c)	 Other Minor Sources; 

(i)	 Western Sugar shall utilize appropriate maintenance, repair, and operating 
practices to control emissions of sulfur bearing gases from minor sources such 
as ducts, stacks, valves, vents. vessels. and flanges which are not otherwise 
subject to this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 
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Western Sugar shall use good engineering judgement and appropriate 
engineering calculations to quantitY emissions from activities that are not 
otherwise addressed by this Stipulation and Exhibit A but are known to 
contribute to emissions from sources listed in Section I(B). In addition, 
Western Sugar shall account for such emissions in determining compliance 
with all applicable emission limits contained in Section 3. 

(B)	 Facility Modifications 

(I)	 By October I, 1996, Western Sugar shall moditY the existing boiler house stack or construct a new 
stack which exhausts at a height of at least 54.9 meters above ground level. 

(2)	 By October I, 1996, Western Sugar shall remove the fuel oil guns from the Erie City boiler and 
Clever Brooks boiler and install a blind insert in the fuel oil header to each unit. 

The length of any campaign (normally September through the following February) shall not exceed 190 
days. 

SECTION 4. COMPLIANCE DETERMINATIONS 

(A)	 Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)( 1)(a) shall be determined using data -
from the CEMS required by Section 6 (B)( I) and (2) and in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in 
Section 2 (A)(I), (6), (8) and (12) except when CEMS data is not available as provided in Section 2 (A)(I2). 
Although the CEMS data is the method of demonstrating compliance on a continuous basis, the data from 
the testing required by Sections 5(A) or 6(C) and (D) shall also be used to demonstrate compliance. 

(B)	 Compliance with the emission limitations contained in Section 3 (A)(I)(b) shall be determined by using total 
hOUrly mass of fuel oil consumed from the fuel oil flowmeters required by Section 6 (B)(3), daily fuel oil 
sulfur analysis as required by Section 6 (E)(3), the hourly mass of beet pulp feed to the dryers, the weekly 
beet sulfur analysis as required by Section 2 (A)(8)(b), and the control efficiency determined in accordance 
with Section 2 (A)(8)(b), and in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in Section 2 (A)(I), (6), (8) and 
(12) except when CEMS data is not available as provided in Section 2 (A)(I2). Although the CEMS data 
and above procedures (beet feed rate and sulfur content and scrubber control efficiency) is the method of 
demonstrating compliance on a continuous basis, the data from the testing required by Section 5 (B) shall 
also be used to demonstrate compliance. 

(C)	 By October 1,1996, Western Sugar shall certitY to the Department that the facility modifications described 
in Section 3(B) have been completed and are permanent in nature. 
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(D)	 Compliance with the facility modifications contained in Section 3(8) shall be detennined by inspection by 
the Department. 

(E)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements. 

(I)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements contained in Section 6 (A)(2) 
shall be detennined in accordance with Section 2 (A)( I0), with no exceptions for out-of­
specification data or monitor downtime, except as provided in Section 6(A)(2). 

(2)	 For quarters in which Operating hours are reduced (short quarters), a detennination of whether 
Westem Sugar has violated the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) requirements in Section 
6(A)(2)(b) shall include consideration of whether the reduced Operating hours made compliance 
with Section 6(A)(2)(b) unreasonable. 

(3)	 Upon detennination that the CEMS is not functioning properly, Western Sugar shall implement 
short tenn corrective measures and if necessary, long tenn corrective measures to accomplish, as 
expeditiously as practicable, either: 

(a)	 correction of the failure, or 

(b)	 development, installation (if necessary), testing, maintenance, and operation ofa new 
CEMS or appropriate replacement portions of the affected CEMS. 

SECTION 5. EMISSION TESTiNG 

(A)	 In order to accurately detennine the sulfur dioxide emission rate in pounds per hour for the boiler stack, 
Western Sugar shall perfonn annual source testing using EPA approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, Appendix 
A, Methods 1-4 and 616C as appropriate for this Stipulation and Exhibit A) or an equivalent method 
approved by the Department and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 
17.8.106). The annual Relative Accuracy Test Audits (RATAs) required by Sections 6(C) and (D) may 
substitute for the annual source tests provided that the flow rate RATA and the concentration RATA are 
perfonned simultaneously and additional calculations are made to detennine and report the data in pounds 
per hour of sulfur dioxide. 

(8)	 In order to accurately detennine the sulfur dioxide emission rate in pounds per hour for the beet pulp dryer 
stacks and the control efficiency of the water curtain scrubbers, mist eliminators, and the beet pulp, Western 
Sugar shall perfonn annual source testing on the beet dryer stack that is expected to emit the most sulfur 
dioxide during the campaign. In detennining the projected sulfur dioxide emissions for each stack, Western 
Sugar shall consider expected beet production and fuel oil consumption. The annual source testing shall be 
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conducted within 30 days after the stan ofa campaign and use EPA-approved methods (40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, Methods 1-4 and 6/6C as appropriate for this Stipulation and Exhibit A) or an equivalent 
method approved by the Department and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol 
(ARM 17.8.106) 

(C) Western Sugar shall notify the Department in writing of each annual source test a minimum of 25 working 
days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the Department). 

SECTION 6. CONTINUOUS MONITORING AND fUEL OIL FLOWMETERING 

(A) CEM Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(1) "Unusual Circumstances" means circumstances which are unforeseeable, beyond Western Sugar's 
control, and which could not reasonably have been prevented or mitigated by Western Sugar. Such 
circumstances may include but are not limited to earthquakes, power outages, or fire; but do not 
include failures of any monitoring or metering equipment or associated data acquisition equipment 
unless such failures meet the following conditions: 

(a) prior to the failure, the equipment was installed, operated, and maintained in accordance 
with the requirements of Section 6; -

(b) upon failure, Western Sugar initiates the short term corrective measures and the long 
term corrective measures required by Section 4(E); 

(c) within two working days of occurrence, Western Sugar notifies the Department's 
Permitting and Compliance Division by telephone of the occurrence of Unusual 
Circumstances, as defined herein; and 

(d) Western Sugar demonstrates, by utilizing properly signed contemporaneous CEMS 
operating logs and other relevant evidence, in the first quarterly report following the 
failure that the failure meets the above conditions. 

(2) Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(a) Notwithstanding the QDRR requirements specified in Section 6(A)(2)(b), whenever a 
source or stack is Operating, Western Sugar shall use best efforts to operate the 
associated CEMS in a manner to achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rate 
(QDRR) that is technically feasible. 
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(b)	 At a minimum, Western Sugar shall achieve the following QDRR requirements, unless 
prevented by Unusual Circumstances or by reduced Operating hours as provided in 
Section 4(E)(2): 

(i)	 for the boiler house stack CEMS and the fuel oil system CEMS, Western Sugar 
shall achieve a QDRR for each CEMS of equal to or greater than 90%. 

(c)	 In its evaluation of whether Western Sugar used best efforts to achieve the highest 
QDRR technically feasible, the Department will consider: 

(i)	 the design capabilities of the CEMS; and whether: 

(ii)	 Western Sugar has properly operated and maintained the CEMS, including the 
maintenance of an adequate spare parts inventory; 

(iii)	 Western Sugar has complied with the quality assurance requirements described 
in Section 6; 

(iv)	 Western Sugar has taken timely and appropriate action to correct a failure in 
the CEMS; and 

(v)	 Unusual Circumstances have occurred, as defined in Section 6 (AX I). 

(d)	 Any time that a CEMS, including the associated data acquisition system, is not 
functioning properly, Western Sugar shall implement the short term corrective measures 
and if necessary, the long term corrective measures required by Section 4(E)(3). 

(B)	 Affected Sources 

(I)	 By July I, 1997, Western Sugar shall install. operate, and maintain a continuous emission monitor 
to measure S02 concentrations from the boiler house stack. 

(2)	 By July 1. 1997, Western Sugar shall install, operate, and maintain a continuous stack flow rate 
monitor to measure the stack gas flow rates from the boiler house stack. 

(3)	 By October I, 1996, Western Sugar shall install, operate, and maintain two in-line fuel oil 
flowmeters on the fuel oil loop, one immediately upstream from the East dryer furnace and one 
downstream from the West dryer furnace. 

(4)	 All continuous emission monitors required by this control plan shall be required to operate only 
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when Western Sugar is Operating. 

(C)	 CEM Performance Specifications 

(I)	 All continuous S02 concentration monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, certified (on a concentration basis), and operated in accordance with the 
performance specifications in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, Performance Specifications 
2; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet the quality assurance and quality control requirements (on a 
concentration basis) of 40 CFR Part 60 Appendix F including but not limited to: 

(i)	 daily calibration drift checks (zero/span or ZiS) using either electro- optical 
methods or certified calibration gas (however, in addition to the requirements 
of Appendix F at least one ZiS per calendar week must be conducted using a 

. certified calibration gas), 

(ii)	 quarterly Cylinder Gas Audits (CGA) or Relative Accuracy Audits (RAA), and 

(iii)	 the annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA). 

(2)	 Western Sugar shall notifY the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit 
a minimum of twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified 
by the Department). 

(D)	 Stack Gas Flow Rate Monitor Performance Specifications 

(I)	 All continuous stack gas flow rate monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, certified (on a flow rate basis), and operated in accordance with Department 
Method A-I of Attachment #1, and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet (on a flow rate basis) the quality assurance and quality control 
requirements of Department Method B-1 of Attachment # I. 

(2)	 Western Sugar shall notifY the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit 
a minimum of twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified 
by the Departm~nt) . 
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(E)	 Fuel Oil FJowmetering and Fuel Oil and Beet Analysis Specifications 

(I)	 Western Sugar shall operate and maintain all fuel oil flowmeters required by this control plan in 
accordance with Method C-I of Attachment # I. 

(2)	 Western Sugar shall conduct daily fuel oil sampling in accordance with Method C·I of Attachment 
#1. 

(3)	 Western Sugar shall analyze all fuel oil samples collected, as required by Section 6 (E)(2), for 
sulfur content in accordance with Method C-I of Attachment # I. 

(4)	 Each fuel oil flowmeter required by this control plan shall demonstrate a flowmeter accuracy of2.0 
percent of the upper range value (i.e. maximum calibrated oil flow rate) as measured under 
laboratory conditions by the manufacturer or by the owner or operator, and pursuant to the 
calibration procedures as specified by Method C-I of Attachment #1. 

(5)	 Western Sugar shall archive a split (at least 200 cc) of each fuel oil sample collected, as required 
by Section 6 (E)(2), in acrordance with Method C-I of Attachment # I. 

(6)	 Western Sugar shall collect weekly grab samples of the beet pulp feed to the dryers. 

(7)	 Western Sugar shall prepare and analyze the beet pulp samples in accordance with the following 
Association of Official Analytical Chemists methods: 22.008 "Preparation of Sample Procedures" 
and 22.050 "Total Sulfur (23) Official First Action". Western Sugar may also perform the sample 
preparation and sulfur analysis by alternative methods. Prior to implementing an alternative 
sample preparation or analytical method, Western Sugar shall first seek and acquire approval from 
the Department and EPA. 

(8)	 Western Sugar shall archive and maintain in a frozen state a split (at least 600 grams) of the beet 
pulp feed sample for at least 150 days after the submittal of the quarterly report for the quarter in 
which the sample was collected. 

(9)	 Upon completion of two campaigns for which weekly beet pulp sulfur content data is available, 
Western Sugar may make a demonstration to the Department that the beet sulfur content is 
relatively constant and comprises a minor portion of the total sulfur input to the beet pulp dryers. 
If the Department and EPA determines that Western Sugar's demonstration is credible. the 
Department and EPA may approve of the use ofa constant value for beet pulp sulfur content (a 
conservative value based upon the sulfur content data) and the discontinuation of weekly sampling 
and analysis for beet pulp sulfur content. 
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SECTION 7. DATA REPORTING REOUIREMENTS 

(A)	 Western Sugar shall submit quarterly reports on a calendar year basis for the quarters thai Western Sugar is 
operating, beginning with the first calendar quarter of 1998. The quarterly reports shall be submitted within 
30 days of the end of each calendar quarter, except that the first quarterly report of a campaign shall be 
submitted within 30 days after the annual source testing on the beet pulp dryers. The quarterly reports shall 
be submitted to the Department's Permitting and Compliance Division office in Helena and the Billings 
Regional Office. The quarterly report format shall consist of both a comprehensive electronic-magnetic 
report and a written or hard copy data summary report. 

(B)	 The electronic report format and records structure shall require hourly CEMS data, stack temperature and 
calibration data to be submitted to the Department as required in Section 7(A). The data shall be submitted 
to the Department on magnetic or optical media, and such submittal shall follow the reporting format 
specified by the Department in 1996, as may be subsequently amended. The Department shall reserve the 
right to call for any necessary future revisions to the reporting format delineated in this Section. 

(I)	 The electronic report shall contain the following: 

(a)	 Hourly Average SOl concentrations in PPM from the boiler house stack; 

(b)	 Hourly Average stack volumetric flow rates in SCFH from the boiler house stack; 

(c)	 Hourly Average stack gas temperature in OF from the boiler house stack; 

(d)	 Hourly S02 Emission Rates in pounds per Clock Hour from the boiler house stack; 

(e)	 total hourly mass of fuel oil consumed in pounds per hour; 

(f)	 total hourly feed of beet pulp to the dryers in pounds per hour; 

(g)	 combined Hourly SOl Emission Rate in pounds per Clock Hour from the East and West 
dryer stacks; and 

(h)	 daily calibration data from CEMS required by Section 6(8). 

(2)	 In addition to submitting the electronic-magnetic quarterly reports to the Department, Western 
Sugar shall also record, organize and archive for at least five years the same data, and upon request 
by the Department, Western Sugar shall provide the Department with any data archived in 
accordance with this Section. 
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(C)	 The quarterly written report shall consist of summarized CEMS data for Daily Emissions, Three Hour 
Emissions, fuel oil and beet pulp sulfur content data, Quarterly Data Recovery Rates and text regarding 
excess emissions. 

(I)	 The following data shall be recorded, organized, reported, and archived for a minimum of five 
years: 

(a)	 Three Hour Emissions of S02 in pounds per three hour period from the boiler house 
stack and combined Three Hour Emissions from the East dryer stack and West dryer 
stack; 

(b)	 Daily Emissions of S02 in pounds per Calendar Day from the boiler house stack and 
combined Daily Emissions from the East and West dryer stacks; 

(c)	 the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for each CEMS required by Section 6 (8)( I), (2), and 
(3) expressed in percent; 

(d)	 the Operating hours during the calendar quarter for the source or units associated with 
boiler house stack and fuel oil system; 

(e)	 daily fuel oil sulfur content in percent sulfur by weight; 

(f)	 weekly beet pulp sulfur content in percent sulfur by weight; 

(g)	 the date and time identifying each period of continuous monitoring system downtime 
during the reporting period, including quality control and quality assurance checks, and 
the nature of system repairs or adjustments; 

(h)	 the results of the quarterly CGA's or RAA's and flow rate checks, the annual RATAs 
required in Section 6 (C) and (D), and the annual source tests required by Section 5 (A) 
and (8); and 

(i)	 any documentation which demonstrates that a CEMS failure meets the conditions of 
Unusual Circumstances. 

(2)	 For each Calendar Day on which any emission limitations are exceeded, the written report shal I 
identify the source or unit with excess emissions and include the following information in a report 
submittal as specified in Section 7(A): 

(a) total hours of operation with excess emissions, the Hourly S02 Emission Rates, and 
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(b) all information regarding reasons for Operating with excess emissions; and 

(c) corrective actions taken to mitigate excess emissions. 

(D) Upon request from a representative of the Department, EPA or Yellowstone County Air Pollution Control, 
Western Sugar shall provide Hourly S02 Emission Rate data for any prior day not covered by the latest 
quarterly report for the sources or units covered by this control plan and listed in Section I(B). 

(E) By January I, 2000, the Department shall reevaluate the reporting requirements of this Section and determine 
if revisions are necessary or desirable. The purpose of the reevaluation is to determine if the reporting 
requirements should be modified to more closely meet the informational needs of the Department and the 
public, and to reduce or simplify the requirements for Western Sugar while still providing the necessary 
information. Any revisions shall be made only after consultation with Western Sugar, consideration of the 
number and type of data requests made by the public, and the Department's emission inventory and 
compliance needs. 

SECTION 8. ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

Except as otherwise provided herein, nothing in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment # I shall be 
construed to alter Western Sugar's obligation under any other applicable state, federal and local laws and 
regulations, orders, and permit conditions. In any enforcement proceeding pertaining to such other 
requirements, Western Sugar reserves the right to raise any and all available equitable or legal defenses. 

SECTION 9. GENERAL CONDIT!QNS 

(A) Inspection - For purposes of ensuring compliance with this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment #I, 
Western Sugar shall, pursuant to 75·2-403, MCA, allow the Department representative(s) access to all S02 
emitting sources at the Western Sugar facility such that, the Department representative(s) may, pursuant to 
75·2-403, MCA, enter and inspect, at any reasonable time, any property, premises, or place, except a private 
residence, on or at which an S02 emitting source is located or is being constructed or installed. The . 
Department representatives shall be allowed to conduct surveys, collect samples, obtain emissions data, audit 
any monitoring equipment (CEMS), or observe any monitoring or testing, and conduct all other necessary 
functions related to this control plan. 

As provided in Section 75-2·105, MCA, Western Sugar may seek a court order declaring certain trade secret 
information as confidential and not a matter of public record. If Western Sugar claims that certain 
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infonnation is entitled to trade secret protection, the Department shall maintain such infonnation as 
confidential pending issuance of a court order under Section 75-2-105, MCA, provided that Western Sugar 
initiate such court action within 14 days of delivering the infonnation to the Department. 

(B)	 Enforcement - Any violation ofa Jimitation, condition, or other requirement contained herein ("Stipulation 
Requirement") constitutes grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. If the incident causing 
the violation would also form the basis ofa violation of ARM Title 17, Chapter 8, or of Title 75, Chapter 2, 
MCA, the Department shall not count the violation of the Stipulation Requirement as an additional or 
separate violation incident for penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 
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PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS FOR STACK FLOW RATE MONITORS,
 
FUEL OIL FLOWMETERS, AND FUEL OIL SULFUR ANALYSIS
 

(Includes Methods A-I, B-1, & C-l)
 

METHOD A-I
 
INSTALLATION AND INITIAL CERTIFICATION
 

IN-STACK OR IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FLOW MONITOR INSTALLATION AND MEASUREMENT LOCATION 

Install the flow monitor in a location that provides representative volumetric flow for all 
operating conditions. Such a location provides an average velocity of the flue gas flow over the 
stack or duct cross section, provides a representative S02 emission rate (in lb/hr), and is ­
representative of the pollutant concentration monitor location. Where the moisture content of the 
flue gas affects volumetric flow measurements, use the procedures in both Reference Methods 1 
and 4 of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A to establish a proper location for the flow monitor. 

The department recommends (but does not require) performing a flow profile study 
following the procedures in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1, Section 2.5 to 
determine the acceptability of the potential flow monitor location and to determine the number 
and location of flow sampling points required to obtain a representative flow value. The 
procedure in 40 CFR part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1, Section 2.5 may be used even if the 
flow measurement location is greater than or equal to 2 equivalent stack or ductdiameters 
downstream or greater than or equal to 1/2 duct diameter upstream from a flow disturbance. If a 
flow profile study shows that cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow conditions exist at the 
potential flow monitor location that are likely to prevent the monitor from meeting the 
performance specifications ofthis Method, then the department recommends either (1) selecting 
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another location where there is no cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow condition, or (2) 
eliminating the cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow condition by straightening the flow, e.g., 
by installing straightening vanes. The department also recommends selecting flow monitor 
locations to minimize the effects of condensation, coating, erosion, or other conditions that could 
adversely affect flow monitor perfonnance. 

1.1 Acceptability of Flow Monitor Location 

The installation of a flow monitor is acceptable if (I) the location satisfies the minimum 
siting criteria of Method I in Appendix A to 40 CFR Part 60 (Le., the location is greater than or 
equal to eight stack or duct diameters downstream and two diameters upstream from a flow 
disturbance; or, if necessary, two stack or duct diameters downstream and one-half stack or duct 
diameter upstream from, a flow disturbance), (2) the results of a flow profile study, if 
perfonned, are acceptable (i.e., there are no cyclonic (or swirling) or stratified flow conditions), 
and (3) the flow monitor satisfies the perfonnance specifications of this Method. If the flow 
monitor is installed in a location that does not satisfy these physical criteria, but the monitor 
achieves the perfonnance specifications of this Method, then the department and EPA may 
certify the location as acceptable. 

1.2 Alternative Flow Monitoring Location 

Whenever the flow monitor is installed in a location that is greater than or equal to two 
stack or duct diameters downstream and greater or equal to one-half diameter upstream from a 
flow disturbance, and/or in a location that is acceptable based on a flow profile study, but 
nevertheless the monitor does not achieve the perfonnance specifications ofthis Method, 
perfonn another flow profile study (the procedures described in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, 
Method I, Section 2.5 may be used) to select an alternative flow monitoring installation site. 

Whenever the owner or operator successfully demonstrates that modifications to the 
exhaust duct or stack (such as installation of straightening vanes, modifications of ductwork, and 
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the like) are necessary for the flow monitor to meet the performance specifications, the 
department and EPA may approve an interim alternative flow monitoring methodology and an 
extension to the required certification date for the flow monitor. 

Where no location exists that satisfies the physical siting criteria in section 1.1, where the 
results of flow profile studies perfonned at two or more alternative flow monitor locations are 
unacceptable, or where installation ofa flow monitor in either the stack or the ducts is 
demonstrated to be technically infeasible, the owner or operator may petition the department and 
EPA for an alternative method for monitoring flow. 

2.0 FLOW MONITOR EQUIPMENT SPECIFICAnONS 

2.1 Instrument Span - General Requirements 

In implementing Section 2.1.1 of this Method, to the extent practicable, measure at a 
range such that the majority of readings obtained during normal operation are between 25 and 75 
percent of full-scale range of the instrument. 

2.1.1 Instrument Span for Flow Monitors 

Select the full-scale range of the flow monitor so that it is consistent with Section 2.1 of 
this Method, and can accurately measure all potential volumetric flow rates at the flow monitor 
installation site. Establish the span value of the flow monitor at a level which is approximately 
80% of the full-scale range and 125% of the maximum expected flow rate. Based upon the span 
value, establish reference values for the calibration error test in accordance with Section 2.2.1. 

If the volumetric flow rate exceeds the flow monitor's ability to accurately measure and 
record values, adjust the full-scale range, span value, and reference values as described above 
and in Section 2.2.1. Record the new span value and report the new span value and reference 
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values as parts of the results of the calibration error test required by Method B-1. Whenever the 
span value is adjusted, use reference values for the calibration error test based on the new span 
value. 

2.2 Flow Monitor Design for Quality Control Testing 

Design all flow monitors to meet the applicable performance specifications of this 
Method. 

2.2.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error Test 

Design and equip each flow monitor to allow for a daily calibration error test consisting 
of at least two reference values: (1) Zero to 20 percent of span or an equivalent reference value 
(e.g., pressure pulse or electronic signal) and (2) 50 to 70 percent of span. Flow monitor 
response, both before and after any adjustment, must be capable of being recorded by the data 
acquisition and handling system. Design each flow monitor to allow a daily calibration error test 
of (1) the entire flow monitoring system, from and including the probe tip (or equivalent) 
through and including the data acquisition and handling system, or (2) the flow monitoring 
system from and including the transducer through and including the data acquisition and 
handling system. 

2.2.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Design and equip each flow monitor in a manner to minimize interference due to 
moisture. Design and equip each flow monitor with a means to detect, on at least a daily basis, 
pluggage of each sample line and sensing port, and malfunction of each resistance temperature 
detector (RTD), transceiver or equivalent. 

Design and equip each differential pressure flow monitor to provide (1) an automatic, 
periodic b k purging (simultaneously on both sides of the probe) or equivalent method of 
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sufficient force and frequency to keep the probe and lines sufficiently free of obstructions on a 
least a daily basis to prevent velocity sensing interference, and (2) a means for detecting leaks in 
the system on a least a quarterly basis (manual check is acceptable). 

Design and equip each thermal flow monitor with a means to ensure on at least a daily 
basis that the probe remains sufficiently clean to prevent velocity sensing interference. 

Design and equip each ultrasonic flow monitor with a means to ensure on at least a daily 
basis that the transceivers remain sufficiently clean (e.g., backpurging system) to prevent 
velocity sensing interference. 

3.0 FLOW MONITOR PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS 

3.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error 

The calibration error of flow monitors shall not exceed 3.0 percent based upon the span 
ofthe instrument as calculated using Equation A-I of this Method. 

3.2 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Except as provided in this Section, the relative accuracy for flow monitors, where 
volumetric gas flow is measured in scth, shall not exceed 20.0 percent. For affected units where 
the average of the flow monitor measurements of gas velocity during the relative accuracy test 
audit is less than or equal to 10.0 fps, the mean value ofthe flow monitor velocity measurements 
shall not exceed ±2.0 fps of the reference method mean value in fps wherever the relative 
accuracy specification above is not achieved. 

4.0 DATA ACQUISITION AND HANDLING SYSTEMS 
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Automated data acquisition and handling systems shall: (1) read and record the full 
range ofpollutant concentrations and volumetric flow from zero through span; and (2) provide a 
continuous record of all measurements and required information in an electronic format specified 
by the department and capable of transmission via an IBM-compatible personal computer 
diskette or other electronic media. These systems also shall have the capability of interpreting 
and converting the individual output signals from a pollutant concentration monitor and a flow 
monitor to produce a continuous readout of pollutant mass emission rates in pounds per hour. 

Data acquisition and handling systems shall also compute and record monitor calibration 
error. 

5.0 INITIAL FLOW MONITOR CERTIFICATION TESTS AND PROCEDURES 

5.1 Flow Monitor Pretest Preparation 

Install the components ofthe continuous flow monitor as specified in Sections 1.0,2.0, 
and 3.0 of this Method, and prepare each system component and the combined system for 
operation in accordance with the manufacturer's written instruction. Operate the unit(s) during 
each period when measurements are made. 

5.2 7-Day Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Measure the calibration error of each flow monitor according to the following procedures. 

Introduce the reference signal corresponding to the values specified in Section 2.2.1 of 
this Method to the probe tip (or equivalent), or to the transducer. During the 7-day certification 
test period, conduct the calibration error test once each day while the unit is operating (as close to 
24-hour intervals as practicable). Record the flow monitor responses by means of the data 
acquisition and handling system. Calculate the calibration error using Equation A-I ofthis 
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Do not perform any corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual adjustment to 
the flow monitor during the 7-day certification test period other than that required in the monitor 
operation and maintenance manual. If the flow monitor operates within the calibration error 
performance specification, (Le., less than or equal to 3 percent error each day and requiring no 
corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual adjustment during the 7-day test period) 
the flow monitor passes the calibration error test portion of the certification test. Whenever 
automatic adjustments are made, record the magnitude of the adjustments. Record all 
maintenance and required adjustments. Record output readings from the data acquisition and 
handling system before and after all adjustments. 

5.3 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Within 90 days of installation concurrent relative accuracy test audits may be performed 
by conducting simultaneous S02 concentration and volumetric flow relative accuracy test audit 
runs, or by alternating an S02 relative accuracy test audit run with a flow relative accuracy test ­
audit run until all relative accuracy test audit runs are completed. Where two or more probes are 
in the same proximity, care should be taken to prevent probes from interfering with each other's 
sampling. For each S02 pollutant concentration monitor and each flow monitor, calculate the 
relative accuracy with data from the relative accuracy test audits. 

Perform relative accuracy test audits for each flow monitor at normal operating load 
expressed in terms of percent of flow monitor span. If a flow monitor fails the relative accuracy 
test, the relative accuracy test audit must be repeated. 

Complete each relative accuracy test audit within a 7-day period while the unit is 
operating in a normal condition. Do not perform corrective maintenance, repairs, replacements 
or adjustments during the relative accuracy test audit other than as required in the operation and 
maintenance manual. 
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5.3.1 Calculations 

Using the data from the relative accuracy test audits, calculate relative accuracy in 
accordance with the procedure and equations specified in Section 6 of this Method. 

5.3.2 Reference Method Measurement Location 

Select a location for reference method measurements that is (1) accessible; (2) in the 
same proximity as the monitor or monitoring system location; and (3) meets the requirements of 
Method 1 (or IA) of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A for volumetric flow, except as otherwise 
indicated in this Section. 

5.3.3 Reference Method Traverse Point Selection 

Select traverse points that (1) ensure acquisition of representative samples of pollutant 
concentration, moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate over the flue cross section; 
and (2) meet the requirements of Method 1 (or lA) (for volumetric flow), and Method 4 (for 
moisture determination) in 40 CFR part 60, Appendix A. 

5.3.4 Sampling Strategy 

Conduct the reference method tests so they will yield results representative of the 
moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate from the unit and can be correlated with the 
flow monitor measurements. Conduct any moisture measurements that may be needed 
simultaneously with the flue gas flow rate measurements. To properly correlate volumetric flow 
rate data with the reference method data, mark the beginning and end of each reference method 
test run (including the exact time of day) on the individual chart recorder(s) or other permanent 
recording device(s). 

5.3.5 Correlation of Reference Method and Continuous. Emission Monitoring System 
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Confinn that the monitor or monitoring system and reference method test results are on
 
consistent moisture, pressure, and temperature basis (e.g., since the flow monitor measures flow
 
rate on a wet basis, Method 2 test results must also be on a wet basis). Compare flow-monitor
 
and reference method results on a scth basis. Also consider the response time of the flow
 
monitoring system to ensure comparison of simultaneous measurements. For each relative
 
accuracy test audit run, compare the measurements obtained from the flow monitor against the
 
corresponding reference method values. Tabulate the paired data in a table similar to the one
 
shown in Figure 1.
 

5.3.6 Number of Reference Method Tests 

Perfonn a minimum of nine sets of paired monitor (or monitoring system) and reference
 
method test data for every required relative accuracy test audit. Conduct each set within a period
 
of 30 to 60 minutes.
 

The tester may choose to perfonn more than nine sets of reference method tests. If this -
option is chosen, the tester may reject a maximum of three sets of the test results as long as the 
total number of test results used to detennine the relative accuracy is greater than or equal to 

. nine. Report all data, including the rejected data, and reference method test results. 

5.3.7 Reference Methods 

The following methods from 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A or their approved alternatives
 
are the reference methods for perfonning relative accuracy test audits: Method I or IA for
 
siting; Method 2 (or 2A, 2C, or 20 as appropriate) for velocity; and Method 4 for moisture.
 

6.0 CALCULATIONS 

6.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error (Drift) '----.:......­
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For each reference value, calculate the percentage calibration error based upon span using 
the following equation: 

CE (R-A)x 100 (EQ.A-l)
s 

Where: 
CE= Calibration error; 
R= Low or high level reference value specified in Section 2.2.1 of this Method; 
A= Actual flow monitor response to the reference value; and 
S= Flow monitor span. 

Whenever the flow rate exceeds the monitor's ability to measure and record values 
accurately, adjust the span to prevent future exceedances. If process parameters change or other 
changes are made such that the expected flue gas velocity may change significantly, adjust the 
span to assure the continued accuracy of the monitoring system. 

6.2 Relative Accuracy for Flow Monitors 

Analyze the relative accuracy test audit data from the reference method tests for flow 
monitors using the following procedures. Summarize the results on a data sheet. An example is 
shown in Figure 1. Calculate the mean of the monitor or monitoring system measurement 

values. Calculate the mean of the reference method values. Using data from the automated data 
acquisition and handling system, calculate the arithmetic differences between the reference 
method and monitor measurement data sets. Then calculate the arithmetic mean of the 
difference, the standard deviation, the confidence coefficient, and the monitor or monitoring 
system relative accuracy using the following procedures and equations. 

6.2.1 Arithmetic Mean 
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Calculate the arithmetic mean of the differences, d, of a data set as follows. 

(Eq. A-2) -
d -

I 
L

n 

d; 
n ;=1 

Where: 
n = Number of data points 

Ln

d; = Algebraic sum of the individual differences d;
 
;=1
 

dj = The difference between a reference method value and the corresponding continuous
 
flowrate monitoring system value (RMj-FRJ at a given point in time i.
 

When calculating the arithmetic mean of the difference of a flow monitor data set, be sure 
to correct the monitor measurements for moisture if applicable. ­

6.2.2 Standard Deviation
 

Calculate the standard deviation, Sd of a data set as follows:
 

n-l 

(Eq. A-3) 

6.2.3 Confidence Coefficient 
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(Eq. A-4) 

Where: 

to 025 =/ value (see Table 2) 

TABLE 2 T-VALUES 

n-l 10.025 n-l ·0.025 n-l 10.025 

1....... 
2....... 
3....... 
4....... 
5....... 
6....... 
7....... 
8....... 
9....... 
10...... 
11 ...... 

12.706 
4.303 
3.182 
2.776 
2.571 
2.447 
2.365 
2.306 
2.262 
2.228 
2.201 

12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

2.179 
2.160 
2.145 
2.131 
2.120 
2.110 
2.101 
2.093 
2.086 
2.080 
2.074 

23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 
30 
40 
60 

>60 

2.069 
2.064 
2.060 
2.056 
2.052 
2.048 
2.045 
2.042 
2.021 
2.000 
1.960 
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6.2.4 Relative Accuracy 

Calculate the relative accuracy of a data set using the following equation. 

RA = IdI --=-J cc Ix 100 (Eq. A-5) 
RM 

Where: 
RM = Arithmetic means of the reference method values. 
k.11 = The absolute value of the mean difference between the reference method values 

and the corresponding continuous flow monitor values.
 
~c ~ The absolute value of the confidence coefficient.
 

-
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FIGURE I.-RELATIVE ACCURACY DETERMINATION (FLOW MONITORS)
 

Run No. Date & Time 
" 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

Mean or mean of differences 

RM 

Flow rate (Normal) (scflhr)" 

M Diff 

Confidence coefficient 

Relative accuracy 

* Make sure RM and M are on a consIstent mOIsture baSIS. 
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METHOD B-1 
ON-GOING QUALITY ASSURANCE AND QUALITY CONTROL PROCEDURES
 

FOR IN-STACK AND IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FREQUENCY OF FLOW MONITOR TESTING 

A summary chart showing each quality assurance test and the frequency at which each 
test is required is located at the end of this Method in Table 1. 

1.1 Daily Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor perform the following assessments during each day in which the 
unit is operating. These requirements are effective as of the date when the monitor or continuous 
emission monitoring system completes certification testing. -1.1.1 Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Test, compute, and record the calibration error of each flow monitor at least once on each 
operating day. Introduce the reference values (specified in section 2.2.1 of Method A-I) to the 
probe tip (or equivalent) or to the transducer. Record flow monitor output from the data 
acquisition and handling system before and after any adjustments to the flow monitor. Keep a 
record of all maintenance and adjustments. CaIculate the calibration error using Equation A-I in 
Method A-I. 

1.1.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Perform the daily flow monitor interference checks specified in section 2.2.2 of Method 
A-I at least once per operating day(when the unites) operate for any part of the day). 
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1.1.3 Flow Monitor Recalibration 

Adjusts the calibration, at a mi.nimum, whenever the daily calibration error exceeds the 
limits of the applicable perfonnance specification for the flow monitor in Method A-I. Repeat 
the calibration error test procedure following the adjustment or repair to demonstrate that the 
corrective actions were effective. 

1.1.4 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when either the low or high level reference value 
calibration error exceeds 6.0 percent based upon the span value for five consecutive daily periods 
or 12.0 percent for any daily period. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of 
completion of the failed calibration error test and ends with the hour of completion following an 
effective recalibration. Whenever the failed calibration, corrective action, and effective 
recalibration occur within the same hour, the hour is not out of control if two or more complete 
and valid readings are obtained during that hour. An out-of-control period also occurs whenever 
interference of a flow monitor is identified. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of 
completion of the failed interference check and ends with the hour of completion of an 
interference check that is passed. During any period that the flow monitor is out-of-control, the 
data may not be used in calculating emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting 
minimum data recovery requirements. 

1.1.5 Flow Monitor Data Recording 

Record and tabulate all calibration error test data according to month, day, dockhour, and 
magnitude in scth. Program monitors that automatically adjust data to the corrected calibration 
values (e.g., microprocessor control) to record either: (1) The unadjusted flow rate measured in 
the calibration error test prior to resetting the calibration or (2) the magnitude of any adjustment. 
Record the following applicable flow monitor interference check data: (I) sample line/sensing 
port pluggage, and (2) malfunction of each RTD, transceiver, or equivalent. 
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1.2 Quarterly Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, conduct a quarterly stack velocity and flow rate check by 
performing a velocity traverse and visual inspection of the pitot tubes. Perform the following' 
assessments during each calendar quarter in which the unit operates. This requirement is 
effective as of the calendar quarter following the calendar quarter in which the flow monitor is 
provisional certified. 

1.2.1 Flow Monitor Leak Check 

For differential pressure flow monitors,.perform a leak check of all sample lines (a 
manual check is acceptable) at least once during each unit operating quarter. Conduct the leak 
checks no less than two months apart. 

1.2.2 Flow Monitor Flow Rate Check -
Once during each operating quarter and for each flow monitor, perform a flow rate check 

by completing a single velocity traverse, calculating the associated average flow rate, and 
comparing the average flow with the concurrent flow measured by the continuous flow monitor. 
The flow rate check shall be performed at normal operating rates or load level. The flow rate 
check shall be performed in accordance with Section 5.3 of Method A-I as appropriate for a 
single traverse. The difference (PD) betWeen the average flow rate determined by the single 
velocity traverse and the continuous flow monitor shall not exceed 20 percent as determined by 
equation B-1. If the single velocity traverse fails to meet the 20% difference specification, the 
owner/operator may conduct an additional single velocity traverse or a complete Relative 
Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) in accordance with Section 5.3 of Method A-I in order to 
demonstrate compliance with the 20% difference or 20% relative accuracy requirements. 

PD = TF - FR x 100 (Eq. B-1) 
TF 
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Where: 
PO = Percent Difference; 
TF = Traverse Flow (scth); 
FR = Continuous Flow Monitor Flow (scth); and 
TF and FR are on a consistent moisture basis. 

If the Relative Accuracy of the latest annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) conducted 
pursuant to Section 1.3.1 is less than 10%, the single velocity traverse flow rate check may be 
discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10% or greater, 
performance of the single velocity traverse flow rate check shall resume. 

1.2.3 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when a flow monitor fails the quarterly flow rate check 
(the difference between the average flow rate determined by the velocity traverse and the 
continuous flow monitor exceeds 20%), the visual inspection of the pitot tube indicates pluggage 
or wear, or if a sample line leak is detected. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of 
the failed flow rate check, visual inspection, or leak check and ends with the hour of a 
satisfactory flow rate check, RATA, leak check, or cleaning or replacement of the pitot tube. 
During any period that the flow monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating 
emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

1.3 Annual Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, perform the following assessments once annually. This 
requirement is e'rfective as of the calendar quarter in which the monitor or continuous emission 
monitoring system is provisionally certified. 

1.3.1 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy Test Audit 

For flow monitors, relative accuracy test audits shall be performed annually. The relative 
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accuracy audit shall be performed at the normal operating rate or load level (with a minimum of 
9 paired velocity traverses). The relative accuracy test audit shall be conducted according to the 
procedures and specifications of Method A-I. 

1.3.2 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs under any of the following conditions: (1) the relative 
accuracy of a flow monitor exceeds 20.0 percent or (2) for low flow situations (~1O.0 fps), the 
flow monitor mean value (if applicable) exceeds ±2.0 fps of the reference method mean 
whenever the relative accuracy is greater than 20.0 percent. For flow relative accuracy test 
audits, the out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed relative 
accuracy test audit and ends with the hour of completion of a satisfactory relative accuracy test 
audit. During any period that the flow monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in 
calculating emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery 
requirements. -
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TABLE I.-FLOW MONITOR QUALITY ASSURANCE TEST REQUIREMENTS
 

Test QA test frequency requirements 

Daily Quarterly Annual 

Calibration Error (2 pt.) 

Interference (flow) 

Visual probe check 

Flow rate check 
(single traverse) 

Leak (flow) 

RATA (flow) 

x 

x 

x 

Xl 

x2 

x 

1 The owner/operator has an option to perform a RATA if the quarterly flow rate check 
(single traverse) fails specifications. In addition, if the RelativeAccuracy determined by 
the latest RATA is less than 10%, the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check 
may be discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10% or 
greater, performance of the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check shall 
resume. 

2 The leak check requirement only applies to differential pressure flow rate monitors and 
does not apply to thermal or ultrasonic flow rate monitors. 

Replace Pages: 

Page: 37 of 43 

Page 56.9.4.6 (37) 



-

~l-e1lruwstone County 

Air Pollution 
Control Program 

Replace Pages: 

June 12, 1998 

Page 56.9.4.6 (38) 

-,
 

Page: 38 of 43 

-




o 
Chapter 56 

Control Program 

STATE OF MONTANA ;::::::-~)yb~clt: Yellowstone County 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL on
 
IMPLEMENTATI AN
 

METHOD C-l
 
FUEL OIL FLOWMETERING AND ANALYSIS SPECIFICATIONS
 

1.0 FLOWMETER SPECIFICATIONS 

Western Sugar shall measure and record the fuel oil consumption rate within the fuel oil 
loop on an hourly basis. Western Sugar shall measure the flow of fuel oil with in-line fuel oil 
flowmeters, as required by Section 6 (B)(3) of Exhibit A. 

1.1 Initial Calibration and Certification 

Design and equip each fuel oil flowmeter used to demonstrate a flowmeter accuracy of 
2.0 percent of the upper range value (i.e, maximum calibrated oil flow rate) as measured under 
laboratory conditions by the manufacturer or by the owner or operator. Use the procedures in the 
following ASME codes for flow measurement for use in the laboratory, as appropriate to the type 
of flowmeter: ASME MFC-3M-1989 with September 1990 Errata (Measurement of Fluid Flow 
in Pipes Using Orifice, Nozzle, and Venturi), ASME MFC-5M-1985 (Measurement of Liquid 
Flow in Closed Conduits Using Transit-Time Ultrasonic Flowmeters), ASME MFC-6M-1987 
with June 1987 Errata (Measurement of Fluid Flow in Pipes Using Vortex Flow Meters), or 
ASME MFC-9M-1988 with December 1989 Errata (Measurement of Liquid Flow in Closed 
Conduits by Weighing Method) for all other flowmeter types. More current ASME or NIST 
(National Institute of Stand~ds and Technology) procedures or other ASME or NIST procedures 
which are appropriate to flowmeter construction may, upon Department approval, be substituted. 
If the flowmeter accuracy exceeds 2 percent of the upper range value, the flowmeter does not 
qualify for certification. 

1.2 Annual Calibration 

Recalibrate each fuel oil flowmeter to a flowmeter accuracy of 2.0 percent of the upper 
range value at least annually, or more frequently if required by manufacturer specifications using 
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the same ASME procedures required for initial calibration and certification. 

1.2.1 Alternative Annual Calibration Method 

Alternatively, the fuel oil flowmeter may be recalibrated to a flowmeter accuracy of 2.0 
percent of the upper range value at least annually by comparing the measured flow of a 
flowmeter to the measured flow from another flowmeter which has been calibrated or 
recalibrated during the previous 365 days using the procedures in ASME MFC-9M-1988 with. . 

December 1989 Errata, "Measurement of Liquid Flow in Closed Conduits by Weighing 
Method", or which has been recalibrated by the manufacturer. Perform the comparison over a 
period of no more than seven consecutive facility operating days. Compare the average of three 
fuel oil flow readings for each meter at three different flow levels: (1) a frequently used low 
operating level selected within the range between the minimum safe and stable operating level 
and 50% of maximum operating level; (2) a frequently used high operating level selected within 
the range between 80% of maximum operating level and maximum operating level; and (3) 
normal operating level. Calculate the flowmeter accuracy using the following equation: -

IR-A! 
ACC --- x 100 (Eq. C-I) 

URV 

Where: 

ACC = Flow meter accuracy as a percentage of the upper range value. 
R = Average of the three low-, mid-, or high-level flow measurements of the reference 

flowmeter. 
A = Average of the three measurements of the flowmeter being tested. 

URV = Upper range value of fuel flowmeter being tested (i.e. maximum measurable. 
flow). 

If the flowmeter accuracy exceeds 2% of the upper range value, either recalibrate the 
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flowmeter until the accuracy is within the performance specification, or replace the flowmeter 
with another one that is within the performance specification. 

2.0 FUEL OIL SAMPLING AND ANALYSIS 

Western Sugar shall perform sampling and analysis of as-fired fuel oil from the fuel oil 
loop to determine the percentage of sulfur by weight in the fuel oil. 

2.1 Sampling Frequency and Methods 

Western Sugar shall perform daily fuel oil sampling using either the flow proportional 
method described in Section 2.2 or the daily manual method described in Section 2.3. 

2.2 Flow Proportional Sampling Method 

Western Sugar shall conduct flow proportional fuel oil sampling or continuous drip fuel 
oil sampling in accordance with ASTM D4 I77-82 (Reapproved 1990), "Standard Practice for 
Automatic Sampling of Petroleum and Petroleum Products", every day the facility is combusting 
fuel oil within the fuel oil loop. Extract fuel oil at least once every hour and blend into a daily 
composite sample. The sample compositing period may not exceed 24 hours. 

2.3 Daily Manual Sampling Method 

Representative as-fired fuel oil samples may be taken manually every 24 hours according 
to ASTM D4057-88, "Standard Practice for Manual Sampling of Petroleum and Petroleum 
Products", provided that the highest fuel oil sulfur content recorded at that facility from the most 
recent 30 daily samples is used for the purposes of calculating S02 emissions. 

2.4 Sample Archiving 

Split and label each daily fuel oil sample. Maintain a portion (at least 200 cc) of each 
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daily sample for not less than 150 calendar days after the submittal to the Department of the 
quarterly data report for the calendar quarter during which the sample was collected. Analyze 
fuel oil samples for percent sulfur content by weight in accordance with ASTM D129-91, 
"Standard Test Method for Sulfur in Petroleum Products (General Bomb Method)," ASTM 
DI552-90, "Standard Test Method for Sulfur in Petroleum Products (High Temperature 
Method)," ASTM D2622-92, "Standard Test Method for Sulfur in Petroleum Products by X-Ray 
Spectrometry," or ASTM D4294-90, "Standard Test Method for Sulfur in Petroleum Products by 
Energy-Dispersive X-Ray Fluorescence Spectroscopy". 

3.0 VOLUMETRIC FLOW MEASUREMENT 

3.1 Fuel Oil Density 

Where the flowmeter records volumetric flow rather than mass flow, analyze daily fuel 
oil samples to determine the density or specific gravity of the fuel oil (not required where the -flowmeter records mass flow). Determine the density or specific gravity of the fuel oil sample in 
accordance with ASTM D941-88, "Standard Test Method for Density and Relative Density 
(Specific Gravity) of Liquids by Lipkin Bicapillary Pycnometer," ASTM DI217-91, "Standard 
Test Method for Density and Relative Density (Specific Gravity) of Liquids by Bingham 
Pycnometer," ASTM D1481-91, "Standard Test Method for Density and Relative Density 
(Specific Gravity) of Viscous Materials by Lipkin Bicapillary," ASTM DI480-91, "Standard 
Test Method for Density and Relative Density (Specific Gravity) of Viscous Materials by 
Bingham Pycnometer," ASTM D1298-85 (Reapproved 1990), "Standard Practice for Density, 
Relative Density (Specific Gravity) or API Gravity of Crude Petroleum and Liquid Petroleum 
Products by Hydrometer Method," or ASTM D4052-91, "Standard Test Method for Density and 
Relative Density of Liquids by Digital Density Meter". 

3.2 Calculation Of Mass Flow From Volumetric Flow 

Where the flowmeter records volumetric flow rather than mass flow, calculate and record 
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the fuel oil mass for each hourly period using hourly fuel oil flow measurements and the density 
or specific gravity of the daily oil sample. 

Convert density, specific gravity, or API gravity of the fuel oil sample to density of the 
fuel oil sample at the sampling location's temperature using ASTM D1250-80 (Reapproved 
1990), "Standard Guide for Petroleum Measurement Tables". 

Where density of the fuel oil is determined by the applicable ASTM procedures from 
Section 3.1 of Department Method C-I, use the following equation to calculate the mass of fuel 
oil consumed (in lblhr). 

Moil =Voil X Doil (Eq. C-2) 

Where: 

Moil = Mass of oil consumed per hr, lblhr.
 
Voil = Volume of oil consumed per hr' measured in scf, gal, barrels, or m3

•
 

Doil = Density of oil, measured in lb/scf, lb/gal, lblbarrel, or lb/m3 
.
 

When the mass of fuel oil consumed is determined, in accordance with Section 3.0 of 
Department Method C-I, such data can be used in the equation in Section 2 (A)(l2)(b) of Exhibit 
A to determine S02 emissions from fuel oil combustion. 
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MAV 26 1995 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

In the Matter oCthe Applicauon ) 
of the Department ofHealth and ) 
Environmental Sciences for Revision ) 
of the Montana State Air Quality ) 
Control Implementation Plan Relating ) 
to Control ofSulfur Dioxide Emissions ) STIPULATION OF. 
in the BillingslLaurel Area, Affecting ) DEPARTMENT AND 
the Following Industries: Cenex, Inc. ) YELP 
(Laurel); Con<x:o, Inc.; Exxon Company. ) 
USA; Montana Power Company, (J.E. ) 
Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana ) 
Sulphur & Chemical Company; The ) 
WeStern SUIPU' Company; and Yellowstone)
Energy LimIted PartnCIllhip. ) 

1lle Depanmcnl ofEnvironmental Quality ("Department"), and Yellowstone 

Energy Limited Partnership ("YELP"). hereby stipulate to the following paragraphs 1-20. 

including Exhibit A and Attachment III, in R:gard to the abovc-captiOllcd rnarter and 

pt'esent the same for consideration and adoption by the Boud of Environmental Review 

("Board"). 

This Stipulation nullifies and supcncdcs all Stipulations which were executed by 

YELP and the Department in this matter and which were adopted by the Board prior to 

June 12. 1998. 

I. On April 30, 1971, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

("EPA") promulgated national ambient air quality standardS ("NAAQS") for Sulfur Oxides 

(measured as sulfur dioxide "SOl"). The primary annual standard is 80 microgranu per 

cubic meter (annual arilhmetic mean) or 0.03 parts per million (PPM); the primary 24·hour 

standard is 365 micrograms per cubic meter (24·hour maximwn concentration) or 0.14 

parts per million (PPM). not to be exceeded more than once per year. A secondary 

standard for SO! was also promulgated by EPA. The secondary standard is 1300 

micrograms per cubic meter (maximum 3-hour concentration) or 0.5 PPM of SO! not to be 

exceeded more than once per year. These standards were promulgated by EPA pursuan110 
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Section 109 of the Federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. 7401, as amended by the Clean Air 

2 Act Amendments of 1990 ("Act"). 

3 2. Section 110 of the Act requires each state to submit an implementation plan 

4 for the control ofeach air pollutant for which a national ambient air quality standard has 

5 been promulpted. Since II national standard has been promulgated for sulfur oxides, the 

6 State of Montana is required to submit to EPA an implementation plan for SO,. 

7 3. In April, 1979, the Department submitted an addendum to the State 

8 Implementation Plan for the BillingslLaurel area designed to achieve compliance with the 

9 NAAQS for S02 (hereafter "Billings/Laurel Plan"). EPA approved the BiUingslLaurel 

10 Plan in September, 1979. 

II 4. In II Man:h 4. 1993, lener to the Governor ofMontanll, EPA stated that it 

12 bad determined the BiIlingslLaurel Plan to be substantially inadequate to attain and 

13 maintain the SO, NAAQS and EPA slated that the Plan must be revised. The letler called 

14 for a SIP revision for the BillingslLaurcl area to assure anainment and maintenance of the 

15 SO, NAAQS. 

16 5. The EPA letter of March 4. 1993, established Seplember 4. 1994, as the 

17 deadline to submit to EPA II revised or new S02 plan for the BillingslLaurcl area.. 

18 6. Utilizing a dispersion modeling analysis. YELP and the Department have 

19 developed an emission control strate~y that, together with similar control strategies for 

20 other BillingslLII~1industries, is intended to assure a~nmentand maintenance of the 

21 primary and secondary 502 NAAQS. YELP's acceptance oftbis Stipulation and oCthe 

22 assumptions and results orthe dispersion modeling analysis conducted in this case is for 

23 the sole and exclusive purpose ofimplementing the SO, emission control strategy 

24 contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and AttacNnent 1#1. In the event of future 

25 revisions to the S02 emission control strategy contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and 

26 Attachment # 1, YELP does not waive and shall not be precluded from raising any objce­

27 tions it may have including but not limiled to those penaining to the dispersion modeling 

.2 
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7. The purpose of this Stipulation and tl\e emission limitations and other 
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limitations contained in Exhibit A and Attaelunent #1 is to establish an emission conttol 

strategy Cor YELP which. together with similar control strategies for the other 

BiUingslLaurcl industries, will assure attainment aDc1 maintenauce ofthe primary and 

secondary SO, NAAQS. The Stipulation. Exhibit A,lUId Attachment #1 do not address 

anainment or maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

8. Exhibit A, which is alUlChed to this Stipulation and incorporated herein by 

reCClaicc. contains emission limitations and other conditions, includin& but DOt limited 10; 

methods for detennining compliance with emission limitations, requirements by wb.icn 

such emission limitations arc made quantifiable and cnfon:eable by the Department, and 

facility modification requirements. YELP shall comply with the terms of this Stipulation, 

the emission limitations and other conditions set fonh in Exhibit A and Attachment III I. 

9. The following Attachment is attached to Exhibit A and is incorporated 

therein and in this Stipulation by reference: 

Anachment 1# I: Perfonnance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors. 

10. Upon written cenification by the Department that Attachment III I has been 

revised in accordance with the requirements of Exhibit A. the revision shall be deemed 

incQl'pOrated in Exhibit A and this Stipulation by reference, and shan be enforceable from 

the date of the Depanment certification. 

ll. DispU1CS between the panies. during the development of a revised 

Attachment III I, as to whether a draft revision is in accordance wilh the requirements of 

Exhibit A must be submitted to the Board prior to jUdicial review of the dispute. This 

paragraph shall not be construed to preclude the Dcpanment from difCCtly seeking judicial 

enforcement of final Attachment # I or of any other provision of this Stipulation or Exhibit 

A. 

12. For the exclusive purpose of implementing the sulfur dioxide emission 

3 
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control strategy contained in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment #1. ARM 

2 17.8.322 shall be interpreted to mean tbat DO person shall bum solid, liquid, or gllSeoWl 

3 fuels sue:h \:hat the aggregate sulfur content ofall fuels burned within a plant during any 

4 day exceeds one pound of sulfur per million BTU fired. The JUle shall be intetpretcd to 

5 allow for a daily deviation of0.1 poWld of sulfur per million 811) fired. The rule shall be 

6 interpmed to allow the blending of all fuels burned in a plant during a given time period in 

7 determining the aggreaate sulfur content for purposes of the: rule, and it shall not be 

8 construed to require blending or physic:al mixing of fuels at any given furnace or heater 

9 within the plant complex. 

10 13. The Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachment /II shall become effective 

11 immediately upon the issuance of an order by the Board in this proceeding. except where 

12 another effective date is specified in Exhibit A 01' Attachment 1# I. 

13 14. It is the inrent of the panics that this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachment 

J4 /I I, after adoption and incorporation by Board order. shall be submitted to the -15 Environmental Protection Agency for review and approval as the YELP control strategy 

16 for the attainment and maintenance of the primary and secondary S01 NAAQS in 

17 Yellowstone County. as part ofthc: State Implementation Plan. The Stipulation 

18 Requirements shall supet'SCde any less stringent cotTCsponding conditions pertaining to SO. 

19 sources in any existing permit cunently issued to YELP. 

20 15. The Stipulation. Exhibit A, and Attachment #1 are intended to assure 

21 attainment and maintenance of the prinuuy and secondary NAAQS for SO•. The 

22 Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment # 1 are not intended to address attainment or 

23 maintenance of the Montana Ambient Air Quality Standards (MAAQS). 

24 16. This Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment #1 may be subject to 

2S modification upon the occunence ofe:enain modifying conditions. Such modifying 

26 conditions include, but are not limited to, the following: 

27 (a) an EPA determination that the submitted plan is incomplete; 

4 
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(b) lID EPA disapproval, either panial or complete, oftbe submined plan: 

2 (~) an EPA conditional approval of the submitted plan; 

3 (d) a determination by EPA that this plan has failed to achieve or maintain the 

4 NAAQS;or 

5 (e) a demoMtl'ation by YELP, utilizing Deparonenl and EPA approved dispersion 

6 modeling techniques (provided for in Appendix W of40 CFR Part 5 I. These approved 

7 dispersion modeling techniques i~lude, but IU"C not limited co CTDMplus and ISC.), that 

8 the NAAQS can be IIchieved and maintained by implementing an alternative control plan. 

9 Such alternative control plans. include but are not limited to: 

10 (i) plans based upon II single emission limitation for several sources or stacks. 

II (emission bubbling or Indins); 

12 (ii) a stack heighl of 65 meters; or II taller staCk height that YELP demonstrates, 

13 through II fluid model or field study approved by the DepartmCDt IIIld EPA. is Good 

14 Engineering Practice; 

IS (iii) an emission limitation that vuies in accordance with the buoyancy flux ofthc 

16 plwne; or 

17 (iv) the realignment ofemission limitations among the emission points within II 

18 facility 

19 17. Proc:edures for modifi~ationof this Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachment 

20 # I sball be as follows: 

21 Board A~proval 

22 a. Stipylation and Exhibit. All modifications of the tex1 of this Stipulation and 

23 Exhibit A shall require issuance ofa revised Boan! order. Minor and clerical conections 

24 may be made to this Stipulation and Exhibit A by mutual agreement of the puties, without 

25 the necessity for a revised Board order. 

26 b. Attachment #I I . As provided in Paragraph 10. upon written 

27 cenification by the Deputment that Attachment # 1 has been reviscd in accordan~ with the 

5 
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the requirements ofExhibit A, the revisitJn shan be deemed ineorporau,d in Exhibit A and 

2 this Stipulation by refeRnce, without the nec.essity for a RViscd Board order. 

3 c. ImplementAtion Approyals. Where Exhibit A or Attaebment '" I authorizes 

4 the Department and EPA to approve an altemative requirement or methodology, the 

S implementation of such approval shall not require issuanc:e of a revised Board order. 

6 EPA Approyal for SIP Cbo0&e' 

7 d. Stipylatjon Exhibit and Attachment til. FoUowing EPA approval pursuant 

8 to PBl'881'8ph 14, aU modifications of the text ofthis Stipulation, Exhibit A. and Attachment 

9 # 1 shal! require the approval of EPA Wlder either subparagraph 17(f) or (g). To the extent 

10 allowed under federal requirements, minor and clerical corrections may be made by murual 

I I agreement ofme panies, without the necessity for formal approval by EPA. 

12 e. ImplementatiQn Approyals. Where Exhibit A or Attachment # I authorizes 

13 the Department and EPA to approve an alternative requirement or methodolQ&)', such EPA 

14 

IS 

approval shall be Qbtained under either subparagraph 17(f) Qr (g). 

f. Title I Procedures Until the issuance ofa Title V operating permit for -. 
16 YELP and the adoption Qfthe enabling state administrative rule described in paragraph 

17 17(8), all nonclerical modifications to the text orlhis Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment 

18 1# I described in paragraph 17(d). and al1 implementation approvals described in 

19 subparagraph I 7(e). shall be submitted to EPA under Title I of the federal Clean Air Act. 

20 The SIP TCv;!lion procedUTCS contained in 40 CFR Part S1 Subpart F shall not apply to 

21 modifications and approvals under subparagraphs 17(d) and (e) that constitute "minOr 

22 modifications" as detennined pursuant to subparagraph 17(h). 

23 g. Title V ProcedUreS, Title V operating permit revision procedures may be 

24 used to modify the SIP to include textual modifications under subparagraph 17(d) and 

25 implementation approvals under subpllJ'agraph 17(e). provided that the [ollowing two 

26 condititJns are met: 

27 (i) YELP has bl!Cn issued B Title V operating permit and the State has adopted 

6 
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10 
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12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

an enabling administrative rule that complies with the fedentl ~uirementsfoc 

modification of SIP requirements through the Title V process; IIJld 

(ii) the particular modification oCthe plan or implementation approval pertains 

to testing, monitoring, recordkeeping. calculation, reporting, or operating requirements or 

methodologies. 

h. MinOT Modifications. When a modification or approval WIder subparagraph 

17(d) or (e) is proposed Ihe Department shall consult with EPA to detenDine whether the 

modification or approval is a "major" or "minor" modification. Such determination shall 

be made within 45 days from the submittal of the proposed modification Or approval to 

EPA. 

18. YELP does not waive and eXprc3s1y reserves its right to contest any Board 

order or Department or federal action which, without the written consent of YELP, 

modlfics this Stipulation, Exhibit A. or Anaclunent 1# 1. 

19. Accordingly, the panies agree that the BOllld shall issue IIJl order adopting 

the tenns of this Stipulation. including the emission limitations and other conditions 

containcd in E}(hibit A and Anacnment 1# 1. Except where another effective date is 

provided in Exhibit A OT Attachment #1, upon adoption in a Board Order, the Stipulation, 

Exhibit A., and Atblchment # I shall be enforceable by the Department. 

ii!Q. 

~ CRieR Me ill Illeip e81NftOn te""s ,~,left,iall) ,imilllS'to one another. Thi, conditio" ef 

sabStailtial similMil) cXlc:uds Olll-y to the lftitilli eClfttl'11 sUater:te" aaepted ~ the Bea~ QT 

25 the EP,tl. I....F eU4aR:b 4, J9.93 calling for rcvision o(tbc BjJljnrsJI Dnrc! SOl SIP. Tbis 

26 ceAdiligA gf &Y8&laAtial &ilRilllrit), "S8& "sl .lA.R" til 5"9S.,,..."1 pe. i,ions • f s...h initial 

27 clftiesienB 1l1l1l1H1 !Ill'llltegie!l. ellt sees elltllftS t6 and inehsde l1li) revisions OfSdCI\ emi!lsieR 
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BEFORE TIlE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

2
 

3 In the Maner of me Application )
 
of the Department ofHealth and )
 

4 Environmental Sciences for Revision ) FfNDfNGS OF FACT
 
ofthe Montana Stale Air Quality ) CONCLUSIONS OF LAW
 

5 Control lmplementation Phm Relating ) AND ORDER ADOPTING
 
to Control of Sulfur Dioxide Emissions ) STIPULATION OF
 

6 in the BillingsILaurel Area, Affecting ) DEPARTMENT AND
 
the Following Industries: Cenex., Inc. ) YELP
 

7 (Laurel); Conoco, Inc.; Exxon Company, )
 
USA; Montana Power Company, (J.E. )
 

8 Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana )
 
Sulphur and Chemical Company; The )
 

9 Western Sugar Company; and Yellowstone )
 
Energy Limited Parlnership. )
 

10 ) 

II 
1be Department ofEnvironmental Quality (Department) bas requested an Order 

12 
from the Board oCEnvironmental Review (Board) adopting a sulfur dioxide control plan 

13 
for Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership (YELP). The control plan. together with the 

14 
control plans for lite other above-captioned industries, is intended to anain and maintain 

15 
the SO, National Ambient Air Quality Standards ("NAAQS") in the BiUingslLaurel Area. ­

16 
Pursuant to public notice, and on June 12, 1998. the Board conducted a hearing in 

17 
Helena, Montana on the proposed revisions to the control plans. At the hearing an 

18 
opportunity for comment was .provided to the Department. the affecled industries, and 

19 
interested members ofthe public. Based on the record in this proceeding. the Baud enters 

20 
the following Findings of Fact, Conclusions ofLaw and Order in regard to this maner: 

21 
FJNDINGS OF FACT 

22 
I. The above-captioned matter was initiated in 1994 by a petition of the 

23 
Department of Health and Environmental Scienees. The petition requested an Order from 

24 
the Board oC Health and Environmental Sciences adopting sulfur dioxide control plans for 

25 
the seven named BillingslLaurel industries. The sulfur dioxido control plans were 

26 
developed in response to a March 4, 1993, lener from the U.S. Environmenlal Protection 

27 
Agency (EPA) calling for revisions to Montana's sulfur dioxide State Implementation Plan 

(SIP). The Board of Health and Environmental Sciences approved six of the control plans 
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in May of 1995. This Board approved the seYa1th plan (with corrcsponding revisions to 

the other plans) in August of 1996. On Aug~t 27, 1996, Montana submitted the plans to 

EPA as a SIP revision. Prior to EPA action on the plans, minor adjustments to the Exxon 

plan were approved by this Board in Febniary of 1997. 

2. In February and June of 1997, without issuing a fonnal approval or 

disapproval of the initial control plans, EPA notified the Department of several areas in 

which EPA bad questions about the approvability of the SIP. After discussions with EPA 

and the affccted industries. the Department, in JanuaJ)' of 1998, committed to make 

revisions to the plans to address most ofEPA's concClnS. Ne&otiations between the 

Department and the affected BillingslLaurel induslrics have resulted in the sct of revised 

control plans currently before this Board. 

3. 1bc sulfur dioxide control plan for YELP is contained in the Stipulation, 

Exhibit A, and Attachment(s) that are attached to this Order and arc incorporated herein by 

reference. The Board has examined the Findings O'fthe Stipulation and hereby ratifies and 

adopts them as the Board's Findings. 

4. It is the intent of the panics that the attached emissioo control plan for 

YELP. after adoption and incorporation by Board Order. shall be submitted to the EPA for 

review and approval as pan of the n:viscd SO] SIP for the Billings/Laurc:1 area. 

s. The Dcpanment has issued public notice of the proposed n:visions to the 

sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published. at least 30 days prior to the date oftbe 

bearing in this maner. by prominent advertisement in the affected area. A copy of the 

proposed revisions was made available for public inspection. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

Based on the foregoing Findings ofFIICt, the Board hereby enters the following 

Conclusions of Law: 

J. Thc public has been provided with appropriate notice and an opportunity to 

2 
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pen.icipate in this matter. Title 2, chapters 3 and 4, MCA. The federal requirements for 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal of SIP revisions have been mel. 40 CFR 

§S1.102. 

2. The Department is Rquired to prcpue and develop a comprehensive plan 

for the prevention, abatement, and control of air pollulion in this state. Section 75-2­

112(2)(c), MCA. 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes 

of Title 75, Chapter 2. MCA. Section 75-2-111 (3), MCA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the attached Stipulation. Exhibit A. and 

Artaehment(s) is necessary to comply with the March 4,1993, EPA request that the 

BiUingslLaun:1 SIP be revised. 

5. All Findings ofFact are hereby incorporated in these Conclusions of Law. 

Based on tbe foregoing Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, IT IS HEREBY -
ORDERED THAT: 

I. The sulfur dioxide control plan for YELP set forth in the attached 

Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachmcnt(s) is adopted by the Boaed and incorpocated herein 

as part of this Order. 

2. This Order shall be enforceable by the Dcpanment. 

3. MDdifications of this Order shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board and the issuance of a subsequent Qrder revising this Order. 

DATED this /,g~day of June, 1998 

BY:~ 
Chairperson 
Board of EnvironmentaI Review 
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EXHIBIT A
 

EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS
 

Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership
 

Subject: Yellowstone County 
i 

ContI'i'?n--Ilr,,\aT 

Billings, Montana 

SECTION 1. AFFECTED FACILITIES 

(A)	 Plant Location: 

YELP is located three miles northeast of Billings adjacent to the Exxon Refinery. The plant is located in 
Yellowstone County, Township I North, Range 26 East, NE I/. Section 25. 

(B)	 Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(J)	 Boiler stack 
(2)	 Exxon coker unit process gas flue -

SECTION 2. DEFINITIONS 

(A)	 The following definitions apply throughout this Stipulation and Exhibit A. 

(1)	 "Annual Emissions" means the amount of SOl emitted in a calendar year, expressed in pounds per 
year rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where:
 

[Annual Emissions] = 2; [Daily Emissions]
 

(2)	 "Attachment # 1" means the "Performance Specifications for Stack Flow Rate Monitors". attached 
to this Exhibit and incorporated herein by reference. 

(3)	 "Calendar Day" means a 24-hour period starting at 12:00 midnight and ending at 12:00 midnight, 
24 hours later. 

(4)	 "Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) of a Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 
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60-minute periods in a day which are generally identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

(S)	 "Continuous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" means all equipment necessary to obtain an 
Hourly S02 Emission Rate, provided each S02 concentration and stack gas volumetric flow rate 
monitor is designed to achieve a temporal sampling resolution of at least one concentration or flow 
rate measurement per minute. Such equipment includes: 

(a)	 a continuous emission monitor (CEM) which determines sulfur dioxide concentrations in 
a stack gas, a continuous.stack gas volumetric flow rate monitor which determines stack 
gas flow rate, and associated data acquisition equipment. 

(6)	 "Daily Emissions" means the amount ofS02emitted in a Calendar Day. expressed in pounds per 
day rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Daily Emissions] = ~ [Three Hour Emissions] 

Each Calendar Day is comprised of eight non-overlapping J-hour periods. The Three Hour 
Emissions from all'ofthe J-hour periods in a Calendar Day shall be used to determine that day's 
emissions. 

(7)	 "Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all Valid and complete IS-minute data blocks in 
a Clock Hour. Four (4) Valid and complete IS-minute data blocks are required to determine an 
Hourly Average for each monitor and source per Clock Hour. 

Exclusive of the above definition, an Hourly Average may be determined with two (2) Valid and 
complete IS-minute data blocks, for two of the 24 hours in any Calendar Day. 

A complete IS-minute data block for each sulfur dioxide continuous emission monitor and stack 
gas flow rate monitor shall have a minimum of one (I) data point value; however, each monitor 
shall be operated such that all Valid data points acquired in any IS-minute block shall be used to 
determine that IS-minute block's reported concentration and flow rate. 

(8)	 "Hourly S02 Emission Rate" means the pounds per Clock Hour of sulfur dioxide emissions from a 
stack determined using Hourly Averages and rounded to the nearest tenth of a pound. 

For stack systems. S02 concentrations shall be measured in parts per million (PPM) on either a wet 
or dry basis. 

Page 56.9.4.7 (3) 
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(a) If the SOl concentration is measured on a wet basis, YELP shall calculate the Hourly SOl 
Emission Rate using the following equation: 

Where: 

EH=	 Hourly SOl Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest tenth 
ofapound; 

K =	 1.663 X 10.7 in (poundslSCF)IPPM; 
CH=	 Hourly Average SOl concentration in PPM; and 
QH =	 stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an actual wet 

basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in standard cubic feet per 
hour (SCFH). 

(b)	 If the SOl concentration is measured on a dry basis, YELP shall either install, operate, 
and maintain a continuous moisture monitor for measuring and recording the moisture 
content of the stack gases or determine the moisture content of the stack gases 
continuously (or on an hourly basis) and correct the measured hourly volumetric stack 
gas flow rates for moisture. YELP shall calculate the Hourly S02 Emission Rate using 
the following equation: -

100 
Where: 

Hourly S02 Emission Rate in pounds per hour and rounded to the nearest 
tenth of a pound; 
1.663 X 10.7 in (poundslSCF)/pPM; 
Hourly Average S02 concentration in PPM (dry basis); 
stack gas Hourly Average volumetric flow rate, measured on an actual wet 
basis, converted to Standard Conditions, and reported in standard cubic 
feet per hour (SCFH); and 

%Hp= Hourly Average stack gas moisture content, in percent by volume. 

(9)	 "Operating" means whenever an affected facility is starting up, shutting down, using fuel, or 
processing materials and S02 emissions are expected from the source or stack. 

(10)	 "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate" means the percentage of hours in a calendar quarter when CEMS­
derived Hourly S02 Emission Rate data are available for a stack in comparison to the number of 
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corresponding Operating hours for that stack. 

The Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) for a stack shall be calculated in accordance with the 
following equation: 

QDRR = VH (100)
 
OH
 

Where: 

VH= number of hours of Hourly S02 Emission Rate data that are also stack Operating 
hours in a calendar quarter; 

OH= total number of stack Operating hours in a calendar quarter; and 
QDRR= Quarterly Data Recovery Rate. 

(II)	 "Standard Conditions" means 20.0°C (527.7°R, 68.0°F. or 293.ZOK) and I atmosphere pressure 
(29.92" Hg). 

(12)	 "Three Hour Emissions" means the amount of S02 emitted in each of the eight non-overlapping 
three hour periods in a Calendar Day, expressed in pounds and rounded to the nearest pound. 

Where: 

[Three Hour Emissions] = 2; [Hourly S02 Emission Rates]
 

Whenever Hourly S02 Emission Rates are unavailable and the facility is not Operating, zero
 
pounds per hour shall be substituted for the missing Hourly S02 Emission Rates.
 

(13)	 "Valid" means data that is obtained from a monitor or meter serving as a component of a CEMS 
which meets the applicable specifications, operating requirements, and quality assurance and 
control requirements of Section 6. 

SECTION 3. EMISSION LIMITAIIONS 

(A)	 Emission Limitations 

YELP may have (hourly, daily, and annual) S02 emission limits in their operating permit that are more 
restrictive than those presented here. In those instances where the permit emission limits are more stringent, 
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YELP shall conform to the permit limitations. 

( I )	 YELP Boiler stack SO, emissions shall be limited as follows during periods when either the Exxon 
Coker Unit is not operating or the Exxon Coker Unit is operating and YELP is receiving the Exxon -

. Coker flue gas: ,.	 . 

(a)	 Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the YELP boiler stack shall not exce-=d 204U.J 
pounds per three hour period; 

(b)	 Daily Emissions of SO, from the YELP boiler stack shall not exceed 16,320.0 
pounds per Calendar Day; and 

(c)	 Annual Emissions of SO, from the YELP boiler stack shall not exceed 5,956,800 
pounds per calendar year. 

(2)	 YELP Boiler stack SOl emissions shall'be limited as follows during periods when the Exxon 
Coker Unit is operating and YELP is not receiving the Exxon Coker flue gas: 

(a)	 Three Hour Emissions of SO, from the YELP boiler stack shall not exceed: 

(i)	 2.040.0 pounds per three hour period during that portion of each Calender 
Day beginning at 6:00 a.m. and ending at 9:00 p.m.; and 

(ii)	 114.2 pounds per three hour period during that portion of each Calender 
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Day beginning at 9:00 p.m. and ending at 6:00 am. 

(b)	 Daily Emissions of SO: from the YELP boiler stack shall not exceed 10,543.0 
pounds per Calendar Day; and 

(c)	 Annual Emissions of SO: from the YELP boiler stack shall not exceed 3,848,049.0 
pounds per calendar year. 

(3)	 If, for any 3-hour period during the course of a Calendar Day, the conditions for Section 3(A)( I) 
and Section 3(A)(2)(ii) both apply, then the resulting 3-hour emission limitation for the YELP 
boiler stack shall be detennined by prorating, on an hourly basis, the emission limits contained in 
Section 3(A)(1 and 2). The prorated 3-hour emission limitation shall be calculated as the sum of 
the I-hour values determined in accordance with the requirements of Section 3(A)(3 )(a and b) 
below: 

(a)	 Each Clock Hour during any part of which the conditions for Section 3(A)(2)(ii) 
apply shall be assigned a I-hour value equal to the emission limitation contained in 
Section 3(A)(2)(a)(ii) divided by 3; and 

(b)	 All other Clock Hours in the subject 3"hour period shall be assigned a·l-hour value 
equal to the 3-hour emission limitation contained in Section 3(A)( I)(a) divided by 
3. 

(4)	 Other Minor Sources: 

YELP shall utilize appropriate maintenance, repair, and operating practi.ces to·contro[ emissions of 
sulfur bearing gases from minor sources such as ducts, stacks, valves, vents, vessels, and :flanges 

.,.~'" 
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SECTION 4. COMPLIANCE DETERMINATlONS 

(A) Compliance with the emission limitations for the boiler stack shall be detennined using data from the CEMS 
required by Section 6 (B)( I) and (2) and in accordance with the appropriate equation(s) in Section 2 (A)( I), 
(6), (8). and (12) except when CEMS data is not available and as provided in Section 2 (A)(l2). Although 
the CEMS data is the method of demonstrating compliance on a continuous basis, the data from the testing 
required by Sections 5(A) or 6 (C) and (D) shail also be used to demonstrate compliance. 

(B) Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements. 

(1) Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements contained in Section 6 (A)(2) 
shall be detennined in accordance with Section 2 (A)( I0), with no exceptions for out-of­
specification data or monitor downtime, except as provided in Section 6(A)(2). 

(2) For quarters in which Operating hours are reduced (short quarters). a detennination of whether 
YELP has violated the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) requirements in Section 6(A)(2)(b) 
shall include consideration of whether the reduced Operating hours made compliance with Section 
6(A)(2)(b) unreasonable. -

(3) Upon detennination that the CEMS is not functioning properly, YELP shail implement short tenn 
corrective measures and, if necessary, long tenn corrective measures to accomplish, as 
expeditiously as practicable, either: 

(a) correction of the failure; or 

(b) deve lopment, installation (if necessary), testing, maintenance, and operation of a 
new CEMS or appropriate replacement portions of the affected CEMS. 

SECTION 5. EMISSION TESTING 

(A) In order to accurately detennine the sulfur dioxide emission rate in pounds per hour for the boiler stack, 
YELP shall perfonn annual source testing using EPA approved methods (40 CFR Pan 60, Appendix A, 
Methods 1·4 and 6/6C as appropriate for this Stipulation and Exhibit A) or an equivalent method approved 
by the Department and EPA, and in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol (ARM 17.8.106). 
The annual Relative Accuracy Test Audits (RATAs) required by Sections 6(C) and (D) may substitute for 
the annual source tests provided that the flow rate RATA and the concentration RATA are performed 
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simultaneously and additional calculations are made to determine and report the data in pounds per hour of 
sulfur dioxide. 

(B)	 YELP shalJ notit}' the Department in writing of each annual source test a minimum of 25 working days prior 
to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified by the Department). 

SECTION 6 CONTINUOUS MONITORING 

(A)	 CEM Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(I)	 "Unusual Circumstances' means circumstances which are unforeseeable, beyond YELP's control, 
and which could not reasonably have been prevented or mitigated by YELP. Such circumstances 
may include but are not limited to earthquakes, power outages, or fire; but do not include failures 
of any monitoring or metering equipment or associated data acquisition equipment unless such 
failures meet the following conditions: 

(a)	 prior to the failure, the equipment was installed, operated, and maintained in 
accordance with the requirements of Section 6; 

(b)	 upon failure, YELP initiates the short term corrective measures and, if necessary, 
the long term corrective measures required by Section 4(B); 

(c)	 within two working days of occurrence, YELP notifies the Department's Permitting 
and Compliance Division by telephone of the occurrence of Unusual Circumstances, 
as defined herein; and 

(d)	 YELP demonstrates, by utilizing properly signed contemporaneous CEMS 
operating logs and other relevant evidence, in the first quarterly report follOWing the 
failure that the failure meets the above conditions. 

(2)	 Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 

(a)	 Notwithstanding the QDRR requirements specified in Section 6(A)(2)(b), whenever 
a source or stack is Operating. YELP shall use best efforts to operate the associated 
CEMS in a manner to achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rate (QDRR) 
that is technically feasible. 

(b)	 At a minimum, YELP shall achieve the following QDRR requirements, unless 
prevented by Unusual Circumstances or by reduced Operating hours as provided in 
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(i)	 for the boiler stack CEMS and Exxon coker unit process gas stream 
CEMS, YELP shall achieve a QDRR for each CEMS of equal to or 
greater than 90%. 

(c)	 In its evaluation of whether YELP used best efforts to achieve the highest QDRR 
technically feasible, the Department will consider: 

(i)	 the design capabilities of the CEMS; and whether: 

(ii)	 YELP has properly operated and maintained the CEMS, including the 
maintenance of an adequate spare parts inventory; 

(iii)	 YELP has complied with the quality assurance requirements described in 
Section 6; 

(iv)	 YELP has taken timely and appropriate action to correct a failure in the 
CEMS; and 

(v)	 "Unusual Circumstances have occurred, as defined in Section 6 (A)( I). 

(d)	 Any time that a CEMS, including the associated data acquisition system, is not 
functioning properly, YELP shall implement the short term corrective measures and 
if necessary, the long term corrective measures required by Section 4 (B)(3). 

(8)	 Affected Sources 

(I)	 By January I, 1997, YELP shall install, operate, and maintain continuous emission monitors to 
measure sulfur dioxide concentrations from the boiler stack and from the Exxon coker unit process 
gas stream. 

(2)	 By January I, 1997, YELP shall install, operate, and maintain continuous flow rate monitors to 
measure the gas flow rates from the boiler stack and from the Exxon coker unit process gas stream. 

(C)	 CEM Performance Specifications 

( I)	 All continuous SOl concentration monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a) be installed, certified (on a concentration basis), and operated in accordance with the 
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performance specifications in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, Performance Specifications 
2; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet the quality assurance and quality control requirements (on a 
concentration basis) of40 CFR Part 60 Appendix F including but not limited to: 

(i)	 daily calibration drift checks (zero/span or ZlS) using either electro- optical 
methods or certified calibration gas (however, in addition to the requirements 
ofAppendix F at least one ZlS per calendar week must be conducted using a 
certified calibration gas), 

(ii)	 quarterly Cylinder Gas Audits (CGA) or Relative Accuracy Audits (RAA), and 

(iii)	 the annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA). 

(2)	 YELP shall notify the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit a 
minimum of twenty-five (25) working days prior to the actual testing (unless otherwise specified 
by the Department). 

(D)	 Stack Gas Flow Rate Monitor Performance Specifications 

(I) All continuous stack gas flow rate monitors required by this control plan shall: 

(a)	 be installed, certified (on a flow rate basis), and operated in accordance with Department 
Method A-I of Attachment # I; and 

(b)	 be subject to and meet (on a flow rate basis) the quality assurance and quality control 
requirements of Departrnent Method B·I of Attachment #1. 

(2)	 YELP shall notify the Department in writing of each annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit a 
minimum of twenty-five (25) working days prior to the aclual testing (unless otherwise specified 
by the Department). 

SECTION 7. DATA REPORTING REOUIREMENTS 

(A)	 YELP shall submit quarterly reports on a calendar year basis, beginning with the first calendar quarter of 
1998. The quarterly reports shall be submitted within 30 days of the end of each calendar quarter. The 
quarterly reports shall be submitted to the Department's Permitting and Compliance Division office in 
Helena and the Billings Regional Office. The quarterly report formal shall consist of both a comprehensive 
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electronic-magnetic repon and a written or hard copy data summary repon. 

(8)	 The electronic repon fonnat and records structure shall require hourly CEMS data, stack temperature and 
calibration data to be submitted 10 the Depanment as required in Section 7(A). The data shall be submitted 
to the Department on magnetic or optical media, and such submittal shall follow the reponing format 
specified by the Department in 1996, as may bc subsequently amcnded. The Depanment shall reserve the 
righl to call for any necessary future revisions to the reponing formal delineated ill this Section. 

(J)	 The electronic repon shall contain the following: 

(a)	 Hourly Average 502 concentrations in PPM from the boiler Slack and the Exxon coker 
unit process gas stream; 

(b)	 Hourly Average gas volumetric flow rates in SCFH from the boiler stack and the Exxon 
coker unit process gas stream; 

(c)	 Hourly Average stack gas temperature in OF from the boiler stack; 

(d)	 Hourly 502 Emission Rates in pounds per Clock Hour from the boiler stack; and 

(e)	 daily calibration data from the CEMS required by Section 6{B). 

(2)	 In addition to submining Ihe electronic-magnetic quanerly reports to 'the Department, YELP shall 
also record. organize and archive for at least live years the same data, and upon request by the 
Depanmenl, YELP shaH provide the Department with any dala archived in accordance with this 
Section. 

(C)	 The quanerly wrinen repon shall consist of summarized CEMS data for Daily Emissions. Three Hour 
Emissions. Quanerly Data Recovery Rates and text regarding excess emissions. 

(I)	 The following data shall be recorded, organized, reponed, and archived for a minimum of five 
years: 

(a)	 Three Hour Emissions of 502 in pounds per three hour period from the boiler stack, 
including the calculations of the Three Hour Emissions limitation during all three-hour­
periods when the emission limitations in Section 3{A){ I) arid (2) both apply; 

," 

,(b) Da,ily Emissions of 502 in pounds per ~alendar Day from the boiler stack; 
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the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for the boiler stack and Exxon cok.er unit process gas 
CEMS expressed in percent; 

(d)	 the Operating hours during the calendar quarter for the source or units associated with 
the boiler stack; 

(e)	 the date and time identifying each nonoverlapping three-hour period of operation when 
the emission limitations in Section 3(AXI) and (2) both apply; 

(I)	 the date and time identifying each period of continuous monitoring system downtime 
during the reporting period. including quality control and quality assurance checks. and 
the nature of system repairs or adjustments; 

(g)	 the results of the quarterly CGA's or RAA's and flow rate checks, the annual RATAs 
required in Section 6 (C) and (D), and the annual source tests required by Section 5 (A); 
and 

(h)	 any documentation which demonstrates that a CEMS failure meets the conditions of 
Unusual Circumstances. 

(2)	 For each Calendar Day on which any emission limitations are exceeded, the written report shall 
identify the source or unit with excess emissions and include the following information in a report 
submittal as specified in Section 7(A): 

(a)	 total hours of Operation with excess emissions, the Hourly S02 Emission Rates, and 
Three Hour Emissions; 

(b)	 all information regarding reasons for Operating with excess emissions; and 

(c)	 corrective actions taken to mitigate excess emissions. 

(D)	 Upon request from a representative of the Department, EPA or Yellowstone County Air Pollution Control, 
YELP shall provide Hourly S02 Emissions Rate data for any prior day not covered by the latest quarterly 
report for the sources or units covered by this control plan and listed in Section I(B). 

(E)	 By January. I, 2000, the Department shall reevaluate the reporting requirements of this Section and determine 
if revisions are necessary or desirable. The purpose of the reevaluation is to determine if the reporting 
requirements should be modified to more closely meet the informational needs of the Department and the 
public, and to reduce or simplify the requirements for YELP while still providing the necessary information. 
Any revisions shall be made only after consultation with YELP, consideration of the number and type of data 
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requests made by the pujJlic, and the Department's emission inventory and compliance needs. 

SECTION 8. ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS AND CONDITIONS 

Except as otherwise provided herein, nothing in this Stipulation, Exhibit A, or Attachment # I shall be 
construed to alter YELP's obligations under any other applicable state, federal and local laws and 
regulations, orders, and permit conditions. In any enforcement proceeding pertaining to such other 
requirements, YELP reserves the right to raise any and all available equitable or legal defenses. 

SECTIQN 9. GENERAL CONDITIONS 

(A)	 Inspection - For the purpose ofensuring compliance with this Stipulation, Exhibit A, and Attachment # I,
 
YELP shall allow the Department representative(s) access to all S02 emitting sources at the YELP facility
 
such that, the Department representative(s) may enter and inspect, at any reasonable time, any property,
 
premises, or place, except a private residence, on or at which an S02 emitting source is located or is being
 
constructed or installed. The Department representative(s) shall be allowed to conduct surveys, collect
 
samples, obtain data, audit any monitoring equipment (CEMS), or observe any monitoring or testing, and
 
conduct all necessary functions related to this control plan.
 

(B)	 Enforcement - Any violation of a limitation, condition, or other reqUirement contained herein ("Stipulation ­
Requirement") constitutes grounds for judicial or administrative enforcement action. If the incident causing 
the violation would also form the basis ofa violation of ARM Title 17, Chapter 8, or ofTitle 75, Chapter 2. 
MCA, the Department shall not count the violation of the Stipulation Requirement as an additional or 
separate violation incident for penalty calculation and assessment purposes. 
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PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS FOR STACK FLOW RATE MONITORS
 

(Includes Methods A-1 and B-1)
 

METHOD A-1
 
INSTALLATION AND INITIAL CERTIFICATION
 

IN-STACK OR IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FLOW MONITOR INSTALLATION AND MEASUREMENT LOCATION 

Install the flow monitor in a location that provides representative 
volumetric flow for all operating conditions. Such a location provides an 
average velocity of the flue gas flow over the stack or duct cross section, 
provides a representative S02 emission rate (in Ib/hr), and is representative 
of the pollutant concentration monitor location. Where the moisture content 
of the flue gas affects volumetric flow measurements, use the procedures in 
both Reference Methods 1 and 4 of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A to establish a 
proper location for the flow monitor. 

The Department recommends (but does not require) performing a flow 
profile study following the procedures in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Test 
Method 1, Section 2.5 to determine the acceptability of the potential flow 
monitor location and to determine the number and location of flow sampling 
points required to obtain a representative flow value. The procedure in 40 
CFR part 60, Appendix A, Test Method 1,. Section 2.5 may be used even if the 
flow measurement location is greater than or equal to 2 equivalent stack or 
duct diameters downstream or greater than or equal to 1/2 duct diameter 
upstream from a flow disturbance. If a flow profile study shows that cyclonic 
(or swirling) or stratified flow conditions exist at the potential flow 
monitor location that are likely to prevent the monitor from meeting the 
performance specifications of this Method, then the Department recommends 
either (1) selecting another location where there is no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition, or (2) eliminating the cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow condition by straightening the flow, e.g., by 
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installing straightening vanes. The Department also recommends selecting flow 
monitor locations to minimize the effects of condensation, coating, erosion, 
or other conditions that could adversely affect flow monitor performance. 

1.1 Acceptability of Flow Monitor Location 

The installation of a flow monitor is acceptable if (1) the location 
satisfies the minimum siting criteria of Method 1 in Appendix A to 40 CFR Part 
60 (i.e., the location is greater than or equal to eight stack or duct 
diameters downstream and two diameters upstream from a flow disturbance; or, 
if necessary, two stack or duct· diameters downstream and one-half stack or 
duct diameter upstream from, a flow disturbance), (2) the results of a flow 
profile. study, if performed, are acceptable (i.e., there are no cyclonic (or 
swirling) or stratified flow conditions), and (3) the flow monitor satisfies 
the performance specifications of this Method. If the flow monitor is 
installed in a location that does not satisfy these physical criteria, but the 
monitor achieves the performance specifications of this Method, then the 
Department and EPA may certify the location as acceptable. 

1.2 Alternative Flow Monitoring Location -
Whenever the flow monitor is installed in a location that is greater 

than or equal to two stack or duct diameters downstream and greater or equal 
to one-half diameter upstream from a flow disturbance, and/or in a location 
that is acceptable based on a flow profile study, but nevertheless the monitor 
does not achieve the performance specifications of this Method, perform 
another flow profile study (the procedures described in 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A, Method 1, Section 2.5 may be used) to select an al~ernative flow 
monitoring installation site. 

Whenever the owner or operator successfully demonstrates that 
modifications to the exhaust duct or stack (such as installation of 
straightening vanes, modifications of ductwork, and the like) are necessary 
for the flow monitor to meet the performance specifications, the Department 
and EPA may approve an interim alternative flow monitoring methodology and an 
extension to the required certification date for the flow monitor. 
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Wh~ no location exists that satisfies the physical siting criteria in 
section 1.1, where the results of flow profile studies performed at two or 
more alternative flow monitor locations are unacceptable, or where 
installation of a flow monitor in either the stack or the ducts is 
demonstrated to be technically infeasible, the owner or operator may petition 
the Department and EPA for an alternative method for monitoring flow. 

2.0 FLOW MONITOR EQUIPMENT SPECIFICATIONS 

2.1 Instrument Span - General Requirements 

In implementing Section 2.1.1 of this Method, to the extent practicable, 
measure at a range such that the majority of readings obtained during normal 
operation are between 25 and 75 percent of full-scale range of the instrument. 

2.1.1 Instrument Span for Flow Monitors 

Select the full-scale range of the flow monitor so that it is consistent 
with Section 2.1 of this Method, and can accurately measure all potential 
volumetric flow rates at the flow monitor installation site. Establish the 
span value of the flow monitor at a level which is approximately 80% of the 
full-scale range and 125% of the maximum expected flow rate. Based upon the 
span value, establish reference values for the calibration error test in 
accordance with Section 2.2.1. 

If the volumetric flow rate exceeds the flow monitor's ability to 
accurately measure and record values, adjust the full-scale range, span value, 
'and reference values as described above and in Section 2.2.1. Record the new 
span value and report the new span value and reference values as parts of the 
results of the calibration error test required by Method B-1. Whenever the 
span value is adjusted, use reference values for the calibration errOr test 
based on the new span value. 

2.2 Flow Monitor Design for Quality Control Testing 
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Design all flow monitors to meet the applicable performance 
specifications of this Method. 

2.2.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error Test 

Design and equip each flow monitor to allow for a daily calibration 
error test consisting of at least two reference values: (I) Zero to 20 
percent of span or an equivalent reference value (e.g., pressure pulse or 
electronic signal) and (2) 50 to 70 percent of span. Flow monitor response, 
both before and after any adjustment, must be capable of being recorded by the 
data acquisition and handling system. Design each flow monitor to allow a 
daily calibration error test of (I) the entire flow monitoring system, from 
and including the probe tip (or equivalent) through and including the data 
acquisition and handling system, or (2) the flow monitoring system from and 
including the transducer through and including the data acquisition and 
handling system. 

2.2.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Design and equip each flow monitor in a manner to minimize interference 
due to moisture. Design and equip each flow monitor with a means to detect, 
on at least a daily basis, pluggage of each sample line and sensing port, and 
malfunction of each resistance temperature detector (RTD), transceiver or 
equivalent. 

Design and equip each differential pressure flow monitor to provide (I) 
an automatic, periodic back purging (simultaneously on both sides of the 
probe) or equivalent method of sufficient force and frequency to keep the 
probe and lines sufficiently free of obstructions on a least a daily basis to 
prevent velocity sensing interference, and (2) a means for detecting leaks in 
the .system on a least a quarterly basis (manual check is acceptable) . 

Design and equip each thermal flow monitor with a means to ensure on at 
least a daily basis that the probe remains sufficiently clean to prevent 
velocity sensing interference. 
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Design and equip each ultrasonic flow monitor with a means to ensure on 
at least a daily basis that the transceivers remain sufficiently clean (e.g., 
backpurging system) to prevent velocity sensing interference. 

3.0 FLOW MONITOR PERFORMANCE SPECIFICATIONS 

3.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error 

The calibration error of .flow monitors shall not exceed 3.0 percent 
based upon the span of the instrument as calculated using Equation A-1 of this 
Method. 

3.2 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Except as provided in this Section, the relative accuracy for flow 
monitors, where volumetric gas flow is measured in scfh, shall not exceed 
20.0 percent. For affected units where the average of the flow monitor 
measurements of gas velocity during the relative accuracy test audit is less 
than or equal to 10.0 fps, the mean value of the flow monitor velocity 
measurements .shall not exceed ±2.0 fps of the reference method mean value in 
fps wherever the relative accuracy specification above is not achieved. 

4.0 DATA ACQUISITION AND HANDLING SYSTEMS 

Automated data acquisition and handling systems shall: (1) read and 
record the full range of pollutant concentrations and volumetric flow from 
zero through span; and (2) provide a continuous record of all measurements 
and required information in an electronic format specified by the Department 
and capable of transmission via an IBM-compatible personal computer diskette 
or other electronic media. These systems also shall have the capability of 
interpreting and converting the individual output signals from a pollutant 
concentration monitor and a flow monitor to produce a continuous readout of 
pollutant mass emission rates in pounds per hour. 
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Data acquisition and handling systems shall also compute and record 
monitor calibration error . 

5.0 INITIAL FLOW MONITOR CERTIFICATION TESTS AND PROCEDURES 

5.1 Flow Monitor Pretest Preparation 

Install the components of the continuous flow monitor as specified in 
Sections 1.0, 2.0, and 3.0 of this Method, and prepare each system component 
and the combined system for operation in accordance with the manufacturer's 
written instruction. Operate the unit(s) during each period when measurements 
are made. 

5.2 7-Day Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Measure the calibration error of each flow monitor according to the 
following procedures. 

Introduce the reference signal corresponding to the values specified in 
Section 2.2.1 of this Method to the probe tip (or equivalent), or to the 
transducer. During the 7-day certification test period, conduct the 
calibration error test once each day while the unit is operating (as close to 
24-hour intervals as practicable). Record the flow monitor responses by 
means of the data acquisition and handling system. Calculate the calibration 
error using Equation A-l of this Method. 

Do not perform any corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual 
adjustment to the flow monitor during the 7-day certification test period 
other than that required in the monitor operation and maintenance manual. If 
the flow monitor operates within the calibration error performance 
specification, (i.e., less than or equal to 3 percent error each day and 
requiring no corrective maintenance, repair, replacement or manual adjustment 
during the 7-day test period) the flow monitor passes the calibration error 
test portion of the certification test. Whenever automatic adjustments are 
made, record the magnitude of the adjustments. Record all maintenance and 
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required adjustments. Record output readings from the data acquisition and 
handling system before and after all adjustments. 

5.3 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy 

Within 90 days of installation concurrent relative accuracy test audits 
may be performed by conducting simultaneous S02 concentration and volumetric 
flow relative accuracy test audit runs, or by alternating an S02 relative 
accuracy test audit run with a flow relative accuracy test audit run until all 
relative accuracy test audit runs are completed. Where two or more probes are 
in the same proximity, care should be taken to prevent probes from interfering 
with each other's sampling. For each S02 pollutant concentration monitor and 
each flow monitor, calculate the relative accuracy with data from the relative 
accuracy test audits. 

Perform relative accuracy test audits for each flow monitor at normal 
operating load expressed in terms of percent of flow monitor span. If a flow 
monitor fails the relative accuracy test, the relative accuracy test audit 
must be repeated. 

Complete each relative accuracy test audit within a 7-day period while 
the unit is operating in a normal condition. Do not perform corrective 
maintenance, repairs, replacements or adjustments during the relative accuracy 
test audit other than as required in the operation and maintenance manual. 

5.3.1 Calculations 

Using the data from the relative accuracy test audits, calculate 
relative accuracy in accordance with the procedure and equations specified in 
Section 6 of this Method. 

5.3.2 Reference Method Measurement Location 

Select a location for reference method measurements that is (1) 
accessible; (2) in the same proximity as the monitor or monitoring system 
location; and (3) meets the requirements of Method 1 (or 1A) of 40 CFR Part 

Page: 20 of 33 

Page 56.9.4.7 (20) 



-
Vol V 
Chapter 56 

STATE OF MONTANA
 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL
 
IMPLEMENTATION
 

60, Appendix A for volumetric flow, except as otherwise indicated in this 
Section. 

5.3.3 Reference Method Traverse	 Point Selection 

Select traverse points that (1) ensure acquisition of representative 
samples of pollutant concentration, moisture content, temperature, and flue 
gas flow rate over the flue cross section; and (2) meet the requirements of 
Method 1 (or 1A) (for volumetric flow), and Method 4 (for moisture 
determination) in 40 CFR part 60, Appendix A. 

5.3.4 Sampling Strategy 

Conduct the reference method tests so they will yield results 
representative of the moisture content, temperature, and flue gas flow rate 
from the unit and can be correlated with the flow monitor measurements. 
Conduct any moisture measurements that may be needed simultaneously with the 
flue gas flow rate measurements. To properly correlate volumetric flow rate 
data with the reference method data, mark the beginning and end of each 
reference method test run (including the exact time of day) on the individual ­
chart recorder(s) or other permanent recording device(s). 

5.3.5	 Correlation of Reference Method and Continuous Emission Monitoring
 
System
 

Confirm that the monitor or monitoring system and reference method test 
results are on consistent moisture, pressure, and temperature basis (e.g., 
since the flow monitor measures flow rate o~ a wet basis, Method 2 test 
results must also be on a wet basis). Compare flow-monitor and reference 
method results on a scfh basis. Also consider the response time of the flow 
monitoring system to ensure comparison of simultaneous measurements. For each 
relative accuracy test audit run, compare the measurements obtained from the 
flow monitor against the corresponding reference method values. Tabulate the 
paired data in a table similar to the one shown in Figure 1. 
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Perform a m~n~mum of nine sets of paired monitor (or monitoring system) 
and reference method test data for every required relative accuracy test 
audit. Conduct each set within a period of 30 to 60 minutes. 

The tester may choose to perform more than nine sets of reference method 
tests. If this option is chosen, the tester may reject a maximum of three 
sets of the test results as long as the total number of test results used to 
determine the relative accuracy is greater than or equal to nine. Report all 
data, including the rejected data, and reference method test results. 

5.3.7 Reference Methods 

The following methods from 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A or their approved 
alternatives are the reference methods for performing relative accuracy test 
audits: Method 1 or 1A for siting; Method 2 (or 2A, 2C, or 2D as appropriate) 
for, velocity; and Method 4 for moisture. 

6.0 CALCULATIONS 

6.1 Flow Monitor Calibration Error (Drift) 

For each reference value, calculate the percentage calibration error 
based upon span using the following equation: 

(R -A) x 100CE 
S (EQ.A-1) 

Where: 

CE = Calibration error; 
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R = Low or high level
 
of this Method;
 
A Actual flow monitor response to the reference value; and
 
S = Flow monitor span.
 

Whenever the flow rate exceeds the monitor's ability to measure and 
record values accurately, adjust the span to prevent future exceedances. If 
process parameters change or other changes are made such that the expected 
flue gas velocity may change significantly, adjust the span to assure the 
continued accuracy of the monitoring system. 

6.2 Relative Accuracy for Flow Monitors 

Analyze the relative accuracy test audit data from the reference method 
tests for flow monitors using the following procedures. Summarize the results 
on a data sheet. An example is shown in Figure 1. Calculate the mean of the 
monitor or monitoring system measurement values. Calculate the mean of the 
reference method values. Using data from the automated data acquisition and 
handling system, calculate the arithmetic differences between the reference 
method and monitor measurement data sets. Then calculate the arithmetic mean 
of the difference, the standard deviation, the confidence coefficient, and the 
monitor or monitoring system relative accuracy using the following procedures 
and equations. 

6.2.1 Arithmetic Mean 

Calculate the arithmetic mean of the differences, d.ofadauset~ 

follows. 

reference value specified in Section 2.2.1 

(Eq. A-2)d 

Where: 
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n=Number of data points 

Algebraic sum of the individual differences d i 

d i = The difference between a reference method value and the corresponding 
continuous flowrate monitoring system value (RMi-FRi ) at a given point in time 
i. 

When calculating the arithmetic mean of the difference of a flow monitor 
data set, be sure to correct the monitor measurements for moisture if 
applicable. 

6.2.2 Standard Deviation 

Calculate the standard deviation, Sd of a data set as follows: 

n 

n {Ld/ 
(Eq. A-3)L d/-[ ,;1 ] 

;;1 n 
Sd = 

6.2.3 Co fidenc~l:!oefficient 

Calculate the confidence coefficient (one-tailed), cc, of a data set as 
follows. 

cc (Eq. A-4) 
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to 025 =t value (see Table 2) 

TABLE 2 T-VALUES 

n-l '0.025 n-l to.025 n-l '0.025 

1 ....... 
2 .... " . 
3 ....... 
4 ....... 
5 ....... 
6 ....... 
7 ....... 
8 ....... 
9 ... " .. 
10 ...... 
11 ...... 

12.706 
4.303 
3.182 
2.776 
2.571 
2.447 
2.365 
2.306 
2.262 
2.228 
2.201 

12 
13 
14 
15 
16 
17 
18 
19 
20 
21 
22 

2.179 
2.160 
2.145 
2.131 
2.120 
2.110 
2.101 
2.093 
2.086 
2.080 

. :2.074 

23 
24 
25 
26 
27 
28 
29 
30 
40 
60 

>60 

·2.069 
2.064 
2.060 
2.056 
2.052 
2.048 
2.045 
2.042 
2.021 
2.000 
1. 960 

-

6.2.4 Relative Accuracy 

Calculate the relative accuracy of a data set using the following 
equation. 

RA 100 
(Eq. A-5) 

where: 
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RM = Arithmetic means of the reference method values. 

al = The absolute value of the mean difference between the reference 
method values and the corresponding continuous flow monitor values. 

bel: The absolute value of the confidence coefficient. 

Replace Pages: 

Page: 26 of 33 

Page 56.9.4.7 (26) 



-
Vol IV 
Chapter 56 

Air POlJUI'll:7t"~_ 

Control Program 

STATE OF MONTANA D~~~~ellowstone County 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATIOl~r-:;r\.1 

FIGURE 1.-RELATIVE ACCURACY DETERMINATION (FLOW MONITORS) 

Run No. Date & Time Flow rate (Normal) (scf/hr) • 

RM M Diff 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

B 

9 

10 

11 

12 

Mean or mean of differences 

Confidence coefficient 

Relative accuracy 

* Make sure RM and M are on a consistent moisture basis. 
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METHOD B-1
 
ON-GOING QUALITY ASSURANCE AND QUALITY CONTROL PROCEDURES
 

FOR IN-STACK AND IN-DUCT FLOW MONITORS
 

1.0 FREQUENCY OF FLOW MONITOR TESTING 

A summary chart showing each quality assurance test and the frequency at 
which each test is required is located at the end of this Method in Table 1. 

1.1 Daily Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor perform the following assessments during each day 
in which the unit is operating. These requirements are effective as of the 
date when the monitor or continuous emission monitoring system completes 
certification testing. 

1.1.1 Calibration Error Test for Flow Monitors 

Test, compute, and record the calibration error of each flow monitor at 
least once on each operating day. Introduce the reference values (specified 
in section 2.2.1 of Method A-1) to the probe tip (or equivalent) or to the 
transducer. Record flow monitor output from the data acquisition and handling 
system before and after any adjustments to the flow monitor. Keep a record of 
all maintenance and adjustments. Calculate the calibration error using 
Equation A-1 in Method A-1. 

1.1.2 Flow Monitor Interference Check 

Perform the daily flow monitor interference checks· specified in section 
2.2.2 of Method A-1 at least once per operating day (when the unit(s) operate 
for any part of the day) . 
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1.1.3 Flow Monitor Recalibration 

Adjusts the calibration, at a minimum, whenever the daily calibration
 
error exceeds the limits of the applicable performance specification for the
 
flow monitor in Method A-I. Repeat the calibration error test procedure
 
following the adjustment or repair to demonstrate that the corrective actions
 
were effective.
 

1.1.4 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when either the low or high level
 
reference value calibration error exceeds 6.0 percent based upon the span
 
value for five consecutive daily periods or 12.0 percent for any daily period.
 
The out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed
 
calibration error test and ends with the hour of completion following an
 
effective recalibration. Whenever the failed calibration, corrective action,
 
and effective recalibration occur within the same hour, the hour is not out of
 
control if two or more complete and valid readings are obtained during that
 
hour. An out-of-control period also occurs whenever interference of a flow
 -monitor is identified. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of 
completion of the failed interference check and ends with the hour of 
completion of an interference check that is passed. During any period that 
the flow monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating 
emission compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery 
requirements. 

1.1.5 Fiow Monitor Data Recording 

Record and tabulate all calibration error test data according to month, 
day, clockhour, and magnitude in scfh. Program monitors that automatically 
adjust data to the corrected calibration values (e.g., microprocessor control) 
to record either: (1) The unadjusted flow rate measured in the calibration 
error test prior to resetting the calibration or (2) the magnitude of any 
adjustment. Record the following applicable flow monitor interference check 
data: (1) sample line/sensing port pluggage, and (2) malfunction of each 

,RTD, transceiver, or equivalent. 
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1.2 Quarterly Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, conduct a quarterly stack velocity and flow rate 
check by performing a velocity traverse and visual inspection of the pitot 
tubes. Perform the following assessments during each calendar quarter in 
which the unit operates. This requirement is effective as of the calendar 
quarter following the calendar quarter in which the flow monitor is 
provisional certified. 

1.2.1 Flow Monitor Leak Check 

For differential pressure flow monitors, perform a leak check of all 
sample lines (a manual check is acceptable) at least once during each unit 
operating quarter. Conduct the leak checks no less than two months apart. 

1.2.2 Flow Monitor Flow Rate Check 

Once during each operating quarter and for each flow monitor, perform a 
flow rate check by completing a single velocity traverse, calculating the 
associated average flow rate, and comparing the average flow with the 
concurrent flow measured by the continuous flow monitor. The flow rate check 
shall be performed at normal operating rates or load level. The flow rate 
check shall be performed in accordance with Section 5.3 of Method A-I as 
appropriate for a single traverse. The difference (PO) between the average 
flow rate determined by the single velocity traverse and the continuous flow 
monitor shall not exceed 20 percent as determined by equation 8-1. If the 
.single velocity traverse fails to meet the 20% difference specification. the 
owner/operator may conduct an additional single velocity traverse or a 
complete Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA) in accordance with Section 5.3 of 
Method A-I in order to demonstrate compliance with the 20% difference or 20% 
relative accuracy requirements. 

PO TF - FR x 100 (Eq. 8-1) 
TF 
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Where: 

PD Percent Difference;
 
TF Traverse Flow (scfh);
 
FR Continuous Flow Monitor Flow (scfh); and
 
TF and FR are on a consistent moisture basis.
 

If the Relative Accuracy of the latest annual Relative Accuracy Test Audit 
(RATA) conducted pursuant to Section 1.3.1 is less than 10\, the single 
velocity traverse flow rate check may be discontinued. However, if future. 
RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 10\ or greater, performance of the 
single velocity traverse flow rate check shall resume. 

1.2.3 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs when a flow monitor fails the quarterly 
flow rate check (the difference between the average flow rate determined by 
the velocity traverse and the continuous flow monitor exceeds 20\), the visual 
inspection of the pitot tube indicates pluggage or wear, or if a sample line 
leak is detected. The out-of-control period begins with the hour of the 
failed flow rate check, visual inspection, or leak check and ends with the 
hour of a satisfactory flow rate check, RATA, leak check, or cleaning or 
replacement of the pitot tube. During any period that the flow monitor is 
out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission compliance 
nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

1.3 Annual Flow Monitor Assessments 

For each flow monitor, perform the following assessments once annually. 
This requirement is effective as of the calendar quarter in which the monitor 
or continuous emission monitoring system is provisionally certified. 

1.3.1 Flow Monitor Relative Accuracy Test Audit 

For flow monitors, relative accuracy test audits shall be performed 
annually. The relative accuracy audit shall be performed at the normal 
operating rate or load level (with a minimum of 9 paired velocity traverses) . 

Air Pollution 
trol Program 
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The relative accuracy test audit shall be conducted according to the 
procedures and specifications of Method A-l. 

1.3.2 Flow Monitor Out-of-Control Period 

An out-of-control period occurs under any of the following conditions: 
(1) the relative accuracy of a flow monitor exceeds 20.0 percent or (2) for 
low flow situations (S10.0 fps), the flow monitor mean value (if applicable) 
exceeds ±2.0 fps of the reference method mean whenever the relative accuracy 
is greater than 20.0 percent. For flow relative accuracy test audits, the 
out-of-control period begins with the hour of completion of the failed 
relative accuracy test audit and ends with the hour of completion of a 
satisfactory relative accuracy test audit. During any period that the flow 
monitor is out-of-control, the data may not be used in calculating emission 
compliance nor be counted towards meeting minimum data recovery requirements. 

TABLE 1.-FLOW MONITOR QUALITY ASSURANCE TEST REQUIREMENTS 

Test 

Calibration Error 
(2 pt.) 

Interference (flow) 

Visual probe check 

Flow rate check 
(single traverse) 

Leak (flow) 

RATA (flow) 

QA .test frequency requirements 

Daily 

x 

x 

Quarterly Annual 

x 

x' 

Xl 

x 

Replace Pages: 

Page 56.9.4.7 (32) 

_Page: 32 of 33 



Volume IV 
ter 56 

STATE OF MONTANA I~Subjlee1~i'fe owstone County 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL -:::><~ Air Pollution 
IMPLEMENTATION P ---I:::..t"ntrol Program 

The owner/operator has an option to perform a RATA if the quarterly 
.flow rate check (single traverse) fails specifications. In addition, if 
the Relative Accuracy determined by the latest RATA is less than 10%, 
the quarterly single velocity traverse flow rate check may be 
discontinued. However, if future RATAs indicate a Relative Accuracy of 
10% or greater, performance of the quarterly single velocity traverse 
flow rate check shall resume. 

The leak check requirement only applies to differential pressure flow 
rate monitors and does not apply to thermal or ultrasonic flow rate 
monitors. 

-

Replace Pages: 

Page: 33 of 33 

Page 56.9.4.7 (33) 



ountySubject:STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Volume IV 
Chapter 56 

BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL. REVIEW 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

In the Matter of Ihe Application of ) 
Ihe Dcpanment of Environmental ) 
Quality for Revision of the MODtana ) 
State Air Quality COntrol ImplementAlion ) 
Plan relating to Control of Sulfw Dioxide ) STIPULATION OF 
Emi$Slons [n the BillitlgsILllurel Azea, ) DEPARTMENT 
Atfectin~ the Following Industri~: ) AND 
CeDex, Inc. (La~I); Conoco, Inc.; Ellxon ) YELLOWSTONE 
Company, USA; Montana Power Company 
(J.E Corette and F. Bird Plants); MODtana 

) 
) 

ENERGY LlMITED 
PAR'I1'mRSHIP . 

Sulphur & ChemiCal Company; and ) 
Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership. ) 

) 

TIle Department of Envirorunenta[ Quality C'Departmenl~).and Yellowstone 

Energy L.imited PlU1nmhip· (~YELP"). hereby stipulate to the following paragraphs I 

throusn 12, In regard to the above-captioned matteT and. present the same for 

consideration and adoption by the Board of Environmental Review (hBoard"). 

I. On June 9. 1998. the Department and YELP exec:llted a document entitled 

"Stipulalion of Department and YELP," which included an Exhibit A and AttacNneDt I 

(collectiVely "1998 YELP Stipu1ati~n"). The 1998 YELP Stipulation contained the 

sulfur dioxide control pllUl for YEL.P, as part ot'the state'S efforts 10 revise the State 

implementation Plan for the Control ofsui fur dioxide (SO:I) emissions in the 

BiliingslL.aurel area ("BillingslLaurel SIP'"). 

2. On March 4, 1993. the United States EnvironmentalProleetion AlI:0ncy 

(EPA) notified the Governor of Montana that it had determined Ihal the existing 

impiemenlalion plan for the control of So, emissions in the Billingslt.aurel area was 

substantially inadequate 10 auain and m"intain the SOl National Ambient Air Quality 

Siandards (kNAAQS"). The letter further called for a revision 10 the implementation plan 

for the BillingslLaurel aren, to assure attainmenl and maintenance of the So, NAAQS. 

J. The express purpose of Ihe 1998 YELP Stipulation wu 10 "C3tablisn an 

emission control slr;lI"~Y for YEL£> which. together wilh similar control strategies for Ihe 

other Billin"stLaur,,1 imJ"stri.:s. wi II ~SSure DUainmenllllld m"inlen"nce of the primary 

(St.lput:.e'iun or Oep_r1tnltftt .naS YELP) 
I 

Replace Pages: 

March J 7. 2000 
Page: 6 of 9 

Page 56.9.3.26 (6) 



---

-
Volume IV 
Chapter 56 

STATE OF MONTANA 
AIR QUALITY CONTROL 
IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

and secondazy SO. NAAQS." (1998 YELP Stipulation. pan. 7). A3 part o(l~e 1998 

YELP Slipulalion, Exhibit A contained emission IimilalionS and other condition". 

including bUI not limited to: methods (or delennining compliance with emission 

limitations, requirements by which such emission limilationll arc made quantifiable and 

enforceable by the DepattmeDl.llZJd (acility modification requirements. Attachment 1 

addressed perfonnance sP"Cificalions for "lack flow rate monitors. The 1998 YELP 

Stipulation WlI,S approved and made enforceable by Board Order, dated June 12, 1998. 

On July 29, 1998, the 1998 YELP Slip~ation wu submitted to EPA as a revision to the 

existing BillingslLaurcl SIP, in resp<lMe to the March 1993 SIP Call. 

4. In leiters io the Depar1ment dated January IS llr\d March 2, 1999. EP"" 

identified a concern with the 1998 YELP Stipulation. {Letters frf;)rn Richard Long, to 

Mark Simonicb, dated 1/1 S/99 and 312199}. Specifically, EPA noted there were question. 

regardins the practical enforceability and pro-rating of enUssion limitations for the Coker 

CO Boiler Slack of Exxon Company, USA ("Exxon"'), and YELP's boilers. In a letter 

dated March 24, 1999. Governor Maze Racicot committed the Department to revise the 

BiUings!Laurel SIP to address this concern. 

S.	 The purpose of this Stipulation i" to revise EKhibit A of the 1998 YELP -Stipulalion, as necessa.ry 10 fulfill the Department'S C:Ommltmenl to EPA to address the 

issue de"cribed above in paragraph 4. UnI.."s expre.5s1y Slated otherwise. this docu~ent 

does pot in an>: way supercede Or alter the provisiolU of the 1998 YELP Stipulation, and 

except as expressly revised by this document, the 1998 YELP Stipulation. including 

Exhibit A and Attachment I, remailU in full force and effecl, as pan oflhe De~menl's 

control plan for S~ emissions in the BillingslLaureJ are". 

6. The partiu agree that Exhibit A to the 1998 YELP StipUlation is revised 

as follows: 

Section )(A)( I) is revised 10 read: 

"YELP Boiler stack SOl emission$ "hall be limited as follows during periods when either 
th.:: ~x)<on Coker Unit is not operating or the Exxon Coker Unit is operating and YELP is 
receiving the E"xon Coker nue gas: 

G.	 Three Hour Emissions orso~ (rom the YELP boiler sh"n no' exceed 
2040.0 pounds per 3-hour period; 

b.	 O"i1y emissions of SO~ from the YELP boiler st~ck sh~ll ntlt exceed 
16.320.0 puunds ~r Calendar Day; and 

(Slipul:.afion or DepDr'mcnl and VELP) 
'2 
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G.	 Annual emissions ofSOz from the YELP boiler stacK shall not exceed 
5.956.800.0 pounds per calendar year." 

Section 3(A)(2) js \'$vj~d to read: 

~YELP Boiler :stack S01 emissions.shall be limited as follows during periods when the 
Ex.xoQ Coker Unit is operating and YELP is not recllivina the Exxon Coker tlue gas: 

a.	 Three Hour Emissions o(SO, from the YELP boiler stack shall not 
exceed: 
i.	 2040.0 pounds: per 3·hour period during that portion oreach Calendar 

Day begilllling at 6:00 a.m. and ending at 9:00 p.m.; and . 
ii.	 114.2 pounds per J-hour ~od during lhatportion ofeach. Calendar 

Day beginning at 9:00 p.m. and ending at 6:00 a.n:>. 
b.	 Daily emissioDS ofsOt from the YELP boiler stack shall Dot exceed 

10.~3.0 pciun.:h per Calendar Day; and 
c.	 Annu,d emissions of' 50J froat the YELP boiler stack shall not exceed 

3,848,049.0 pounds per calendar year." 

Section 3(A)(3) is "vised to read: 

"If. for any 3·hour period during the course ora Calendar Day, the conditions for S.ection 
3(A)( I) and Section 3(AX2Xii) .both apply, then the reNltin1l3-hPur emission limitation 
for the YELP boiler stacie shall be determined by prorating, on an ho....ly basis. the 
emission limits contained in Section 3(A)(1 and 2). "The prorated 3-Iiour emLssion 
Iimitation shall be calculated as the sum o( the I-hour values detennined in accordance 
with the requirements o(Sec:tion 3(A)(3Xa IUJd b) below: 

'....' a.	 Each Clock Hour during any part of which tbe conditions for Section 
3(AX2Xii) apply shall be a..ilPl~ a I-hour value equal to the emission 
limitation contained in Section 3(AX2Xa)(ii) divided by 3. and 

b.	 All other Clock Hours in !he subjec;t J·hour period shall be' AS$i~d a 1­
" hour vaI.!'8 equal to the: 3-hour emission limitation contain~ in Seclion 

3(A)( I )(a) divided by 3:" . 

Section 7(Cl(])(b) is revised 10 read: 

"Daily Emissions Or501 in p<)unds per Calendar Day (rom Ihe boiler stack;"' 

7.	 This Stipu/Dtion shnll become effective immedialely upon the issuance: of 

an order by the Board in Ihis procoeeding; 

8.	 It is the intent orthe pacties that this Stipulation. af\e:r adoplion and 

inCOrpOrDlion by Board Order. shall be lubmitted to the: EPA for review and approval' u 

revisions to the YELP control stratcllY for the anainmcnt and maintenance of the primary 

..nd seconJary SO, NA."\QS in the BillinllsllDurcl area. a< part orlh.: Stole 

fS'ir....Iblion or Ocp.,.\m.flt .niJ YEt..r) 
j 
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Implementation Plan. The revised requirements in this Stipulation shall supersede-any 

less stringent corresponding conditions penwning to S02 sources in any existing permit 

currently issued to YELP. 

9. The 1998 YELP Stipulation, as revised by this Stipulation; is intended to 

assure attairunent and maintenance .of the primary and secondary NAAQS for 501, but is. 

not intended to address attainment or maintenance of the Montana. Ambient Air Quality 

Standards. 

10. nus Stipulation may be ,subject to modification as provided..in paragnophs
 

16 and 17 oflbe 1998 YELP Stipulation.
 

II. YELP docs not waive and expreuly reserves its ri&ht to COntest any Board 

ordcr or federal action which, without the writterl consent ofYELP, modifies this 

Stipulation: 

12. AC~rdingly.the parties agree that the: Board shall issue an order adoptirlg 

the terms of this Stipulation: Upon adoptiQn in.a Board Ortler, this Stipulation shall be 

enforceable by the Dcpanment. -
. ~. ~ - . -~'. t: 

Director 

Montana Department of 
Environmental Quality 

By~~- .-'
~~ark Simonich 

Approved as to fonn: Approved lIS to fonn: 

By _ 

Attomey 

Dal" _ D:>tc_1-f-~_,:[w..(Q"'-'C=-- _ 

(Scipu1 •• ioft or Dcp... rcmenl .n\J YEI.P) 
~ 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW OEQ • 1 
Plann\ng 01'115 onOF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

In the Matter of the Application of )
 
the Department of Environmental , )
 
Quality for Revision of the Monlana )
 
State Air Quality Control Implementa"ion )
 
Plan relating to Control 0'£ Sulfur Dioxide ) FINDINGS OF FACT,
 
Emissions in the BillingslLaui-el Area, ) CONCLUSIONS OF
 
Affecting the Following Industries: ) LAW, AND ORDER
 
Cenex, Inc. (Laurel); Conoco, Inc.; Ex-xon ) ADOPTING STIPULATJON
 
Company, USA; Montana Power Company ) OF DEPARTMENT AND
 
(J.E Corette and F. Bird Plants); Montana ) YELLOWSTONE ENERGY 
Sulphur & Chemical Company; and ) LIMITED PARTNERSmp 
Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership. ) 

-----------------) 

The Department ofEnvironmental Quality ("Department") has requ"'sted an Order 

from the Board of Environmental Revi"'w ("Board") adopting revisions to the sulfur dioxide 

control plan for the Yellowstone Energy Limited Partn",rship ("YELP"). As amended by the 

revisions' contained herein, the control plan, together with the control plans for the other 

above-captioJ;led industries, is intended to attain ahd maintain the sulfur dioxide National ­
Ambient Air Quality Standards ("NAAQS") in the BiIlingsILaurel area. 

Pursuant to public notice, on March 17, 2000; the Board conducted a hearing in 

Helena, Montana. on the proposed revisions to the control plan. At th", hearing an 

opportunity for conun"'nt was provided to the Department, YELP, and interested members of 

the public. Based on the record in this proceeding, the Board enters the following Findings 

of Fact, Conclusions ofLaw and Order in regard to this matter: 

FINDINGS OF FACT 

On June 9, 1998, the Department and YELP executed a document "'ntitled 

"Stipulation of Department and YELP," which included an Exhibit A and Attachment I 

(collectively "1998 YELP Stipulation"). The 1998 YELP Stipulation contained the "ulfur 

dioxide (S~) control plan for YELP, as part oftbe state's efforts to revise the State 

Implementation Plan for tbe control of S~ emissions in the Billin~s/Laurel area 

(Flndlng~ or Fad. CORclu$lon:t or La~; and Order) 
I 
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Subject: 

("Billings/Laurel SIP''). On June 12, 1998, the Board issued its Findings of Fact. 

Conclusions ofLaw and Order ("1998 YELP Order'') which expressly adopted and 

incorporated the 1998 YELP Stipulation as an enforceabie Order of the Board. 

2. On March 4, J993, the United States Environmental Protection Agency 

("EPA") notified the Governor of Montana that it had determined that the existing 

implementation plan for the control of SO:! emissions in the Billings/Laurel area was 

substantially inadequate to altain and maintain the S02 NAAQS. The letter further called for 

a revision to the implementation plan for the BillingslLaurel area, to assure attainment and 

maintenance of the S02 NAAQS. 

3. The express purpose ofthe 1998 YELP Stipulation was to "establish an 

emission control strategy for YELP Which, together with similar control strategies for the . 

other Billings/Laurel industries, '-'fill assure attainment and maintenance of the pri;"'ary and 

secondary SO:! NAAQS:' (1998 YELP Stipulation, para. 7). On July 29, 1998. the 1998 

YELP Stipulation was submitted to EPA as a revision to the existing BillingslLa~1SIP. in. 

response to the March 1993 SIP Call. 

4. In letters to the Department dated January 15 and March 2. 1999, EPA 

identified concerns with the 1998 YELP Stipulation. (Letters from Richard Long. to Mark 

Simonich, dated 1/15/99 and 3/2/99). Specifically, EPA noted there were questions 

regarding the practical enforceability and pro-rating ·ofemission limitations for the Coker CO 

Boiler stack ofExxon Company. USA (now Exxon Mobil Corporation). and YELP's boilers. 

lri a letter dated March 24. 1999, Governor Marc RaCicot committed that the Dep3J1ment 

would revise the Billings/Laurel SIP to address these concerns. 

5. As part of the current proceeding, the Department and YELP have submitted 

to the Board a "Stipulation of Departrnent and Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership." 

dated February 14.2000 ("2000 YELP Stipulation"). that contains the revisions to the 1998 

YELP Stipulation that are necessary to fulfill the Department's conunitment to EPA to 

address the issues described above in paragraph 4. The 2000 YELP Stipulation will be .effec­

tive immedialely upon the issuance ofan Order by the Board in this proceeding. 

6. The Board adopts the 2000 YELP Stipulation. and incorporates that document 

in its entirety as II part of this Order. Unless e"pressly stated otherwise in the 2000 YELP 

Stipulation. this Order does not in any way supercede or aller the provisions of the 1993 

(Flndlng~ of F.,lCI. Conclusions o( Law lind Ortier) 
l 
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YELP Order (and the 1998 YELP Stipulation and exhibit and attachment adopted lherein).
 

and the 1998 YELP Order remains in full force and effect, as part of the Department's
 

control plan for S02 emissions in the Billings/Laurel area.
 

7. It is the intent of the Department and YELP that bOlh the 2000 YELP Stip­

ulation (after adoption and incorporation by the Board). and this Order. shall be submitted to 

EPA for review and approval as revisions to the YELP control strategy for the altainment and 

maintenance of the primary and secondary S02 NAAQS in the BillingsILourel ,,:,"ea. as pan 

of the Slate Implementation Plan. The revised requirements in this Order and the 2000 

YELP Stipulation shaH supersede any less stringent corresponding conditions pertaining to 

SOz sources in any existing pennit cWTently issued to YELP. 

8. The Department has issued public notice of the proposed revisions to the 

sulfur dioxide control plans. Notice was published, at least 30 days prior to the date of the 

hearing in this matter, by prominent advertising in the affected area. A copy of the proposed 

revisions was made available for public inspection. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact, the Board hereby enteTS the following
 

Conclusions ofLaw:
 

1. The public has been provided with appropriate notice and an opportunity to 

'participllrein this inarter. Title 2, Chapters 3 and 4,MCA. Thcfcderalri,;qulrementsfor:" 

notice and hearing prior to adoption and submittal of SIP revisions have been met. 40·CFR § . 

51.102. 

2. The Department is required to prepare and develop a comprehensive plan for 

the prevention, abatement. and control oCair pollution in this state. Section 75-2-1I2(2)(c),
 

MCA.
 

3. The Board has authority to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes of 

Title 75. Chapler 2. MCA. Section 75-2-111(3). MCA. 

4. A Board Order adopting the attached Stipulation of the Department and
 

Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership. dated February 14,2000. is appropriate to comply
 

Wilh the March 4, 1993. EPA request to revise the Billings/Laurel SIP. nnd to address the
 

(Findings of Faci. Conc1usion~of Law IlncJ Order) 
3 
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concerns identified by EPA in the letters to the Department dated January lS and March 2, 

1999. 

S. All Findings of Fact are hereby incorporated in these Conclusions of Law. 

Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law, IT IS HEREBY
 

ORDERED THAT:
 

I. The revisions to the sulfur dioxide control plan for YELP set forth in the 

"attached Stipulation ofthe Department and Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership, dated 

February 14,2000, is adopted by the Board and incorporated herein as part of this Order. 

2. This oroer shall be enforceable by the Department. 

3. Unless e><pressly stated otherwise in the Stipulation ofthe Department and 

Yellowstone Energy Limited Partnership, dated February 14,2000, tbis Order does not in 

any way supercede or alter the provisions oftbe 1998 YELP Order (and the 1998 YELP 

Stipulation and exhibit and attachment adopted therein>, and the 1998 YELP Order remains 

in full force and effect, as part of the Department's c.ontrol plan for SO, emissions in the 

Bi1IingslLaurel area. 

4. Modifications of this "Order shall only be by initiation of the Board or by 

petition to the Board and the issuance ora subsequent order revising this Order. 

(Finding:l of Fn.ct. ConcJu~ion.i e-f Law and Ordcr") 
4 
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DEi-ORE THE BOAr.~ OF nr;;\; '" d ,\:i.;j ~:~'J I j.:f~it::~~::;·:· .."\L ~~C lE:~C:':~
 

OF' TilL: S: ....i·E or r';Oi,'j'i,:;t,
 

Tn the :.:.Itb... r 01 the P(·tit.io:l
 
o[ the Dl.!pilrtmr.'IlL of I!Ci\lth
 
and Environmental Sciences for FINDINGS Of fACT,
 
~n Order Adopting a Sulfur Oxide~ CONCLUSIONS Of LAW,
 
Control Strategy for the Anaconda C'RDl::R /\tID NOTICE or
 
Copper Smelt.er 4!t ',naconca, !·1ontana, OPPORTUNITi' FOR
 
and requiring The Anaconda Company JUDICIAL REVIf.\<,'
 
to Comply with the Control Strategy.
 

After notlce .:lnd heilring concet'ning the pc ti tion oC the 

Derartment of Health 'l~d Envirt-nmental Sciences (Department) 

for an order adopting a Sulfur Oxides Control Strategy (Control 

Strategy) for the Anaconda Copper Smelter a~ An~conda, Montana, 

and requiring The Anaconda Company (Anaconda) to comply ~ith 

thp Control Strategy, the Doard considered the ~viden..e And 

exhibits and makes the followlng disposition of this contested 

case. 

1. Under the Federal Clean Air Act as .3il1C?nded in 1977 I 

all states are required to designate those a~ca5 within their 

boundaries in which Ncticnal ~T~ient Air Quality Stundarcs 

(lJl\,iQ5s) <'ire not bein'] attained and maintained and to submit 

to the Environmental Protection Agency (~PA) by December 31, 

1978, revisions ~o the state implementatIon p12ns (SIPs) ~hich 

will provide for Lhe DLt<'iinmcnt or 1~1\"O;:;'j trt lion-illtainllicnt 

nreas a~ expeditiously as pr~cticablc, but not l~lcr than 

D~c&.rnber 31, 1982, 

I 

3. i ... :1,iCOnOd o·...'n5 1:1:,<1 oper<ltc?s il jJi'~(JfTlCL()llurYlcul 

I 
I.. 
t 



which 

NAAQSs 

area 

copper smelter (sml:!lterl for the production of o1noCC copper 

l~ located in the non-atto1inmunt ~rva ~0ccrlh0d above. 

Sulfur dioxide gas is emitted from the smelter clurin9 the 

copper smelting process. Such cmissl.ons nrc cdl.l!'in'] the 

for sulfur dioxide to be exceeded in the non-attainment 

de~cribed ~bovc 

1 

<I. Dispersion modeling <:lod other ioltc!.tiq,1l1on ilild 

studies conducted on beh~lf of the Deportment and Anaconda 

estdblish that NAAQSs fot: suI fur dioxide ",Ul be ilttained ,)nd 

T'li\intained in the non-att.,inmcnl. at'Cil nCilr the cmcltcr if 

f 
Anaconda is SUbject to and complies a~ the ~meltcr wlth the 

requirements, achedules ilnd rCDtrictions dC5cr!b~d 1n the 

Control Strategy, u copy of which is ,1ltilc),('cl ;IS I;Xhlbit II, 

and made u p~rt hereof. 

S. The schedule sct forth in the Control SLrat~gy ~lll 

.csu.1L in att<d.lll~cnt o( Hl\J,\QSs in th,. non-,'ILl<llnlOent ':He,) 

1. The applicable requirements o( S('cticns 1]0 rlnd 



--
OH[)r~H 

PlJr~uimt Lo Lhe I'0",",er conferred on Lhi5 IJo.lI"d by 

Revised Codes of Montana, 1947, § 69-3904 ~t seq (as 

amended) I the !'ni!l'd hereby adopts and orci~l's th<lt 'rIle 

Anaconda company comply with the Sulfur OxidcG ConLrol Str~tcyy 

attached as Exhibit A. 

It is {urthc:r ordered thilt the Dcpdrtm,:nL 511hmlt tilt:; 

order to the Governor·with the request that he submit it, 

along with ::lIp!.vrling dutil, 1.0 EPA"S ,"I n: v l,.iof' 10 foIonLilna's 

State Implementation r>li:ln, as required by ,\lId IHII :llJdllt LO 

Section 172 of the f'<;::dcrul Clean lIit' !let, ilS1\lnene]cu in 1977. 

Dated this 1~ day of ~~~1978. 

NOTICE: You are entitled to jUdicial review of this order. 

Judicial review milY be obtilined by filing a petition (or 

review .... j \hi 11 tllirti' (30) dilyG frulll ~lle ~;r'1 vir,: (If this 

Section 6?-ljllG, H.C.I-:. 190. 

T
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SlTLFUR. OXt"D£5 t:O::'r!\Ot.. S7?Ji7SC"{ 

ANF\CO:-;OA COP?ER S;·U:Z..TER 

1. Sulfur OloY-icc E~i~sion Controls and timit~ti~~$" 

Ca) Fugiti·..e Emissions. The Anacond.1 Co:r.panl" (An.:J.::::o:1C.:l) 

shall utilize at its copper srnel~er at Anaconda, Xo~~ana 

(smelter) good engineering practices for reducing the csc.:J.pc 

of sulfur oxides to the a~~ospherc, to ca~tu~e sul~ur 

oxides emissions and pass them through control cqu;?~ent 

where feasible, and to vent sulfur oxides emissions ~~Qm 

r 
process and'control equipment through a stac~ or stac~s. 

Such practices shall consist of: 

(i) Installing and operating eY.haust hoods on 

all active matte Lapholes, ~attc laundccs, slag• tapholcs, and ~lag launders; 

(iL) Installi~g and operating primary exhaust 

hoods on all active conve~tcrs and operating such hoods 

except during pou~in9 ~nd charging opcrution5: 

and stacks as clcsignecl nnd inst~llcd using ~ocd 

opcrnling practical 

Intmo!;pherc under norm.:ll opcrDtln<J pri:clicc:;; <lOci 

I 
I 

I
I. 

f 
~ 
~ 
I 
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~ (b) Main 5t~ck. Anucond~ ~hnll no~ d~~charge or c~u~c the 

ditcharge ot sulfur dioxide from the main stack o~ its smcl~cr -·1..
I

into the atmosphere in excess of 11,500 pounds pe~ tou: m~ximum Itwenty-four hour ~vc:age and 15,500 ?ou~ds pe~ ~ou= maximum
 

six hour average as determined by the methods 5~cci!ied
 

hereinafter in paragraph (4'). Anaconda shall nct r.todify its
 

main stack or construct additional stacks ~~roush ~hich
 

'sulfur dioxide will be emitted without a construction
 

permit (rom the Department.
 

(e) Acid ?lanL Stacks. Anaconda shall not discharge
". 

or cause the discharge from the main stack of any su1Euric 

acid plant at the smelter sulfur dioxide in excess o~ 1,000 

parts per million six-hour average. 

2 •. Compliance Schedule. 

Ca) Anaconda shall comply with the cc~pli~ncc schcd~le 

specified belo'l: 

ei) JulX 1, 1979. Submit a fi~al 

Dcp,)rt.lnent for meeting the rcquirc:nents 

(1) above. Such plan shall be suhject 

by the De~lil.rt.mont;. 

pl~n to the 

of. ;:>,'1ragraph 

to '1i"2roval 

purchase orders for cllli:.sion c<1ptL:rc and control 

sy:; toms and/or precess modi nCil Lions. 

(iii) <hln~ 1. 1900. Inil;<Jlc on-:;lLc cC'ns:"n:ct~O:1 

equipment and/or procer.s l11oc.liUcutior.s, 

• ?' 
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(Lv) July' 1, 1932. Co;~lct~ on-sit~ con$t.~ctio~ 

and/or installation of emission capture <loci cont:ol 

systems	 and/o~ process mcdi~ications. 

(v) Octobc: 1, 1982. Cor..p1cte stan-ut:> .:ll\d 

.'	 shakcdow:\ operations of all co:Iis!:ion c.:l?turc and 

control systems a~d/or process o:Iodific~tions. 

(vi) Occcmh~r 31, 19a2. Achieve fina~ com?liance 

with the requirements of parag:aoh (1) above. 

Cb) Anaconda may submit in writing to the Dc?a:tment, 

proposed changes to the comvliance scncculc. As a minl~um, an, 

such propos~d schedule change shall contain ~~e ac~ions 

spcciricd'~n subparagraph Ca) of this paragraph. 
i 

No such	 compliance s~hedule chenge may provide for :lnal 

1992. If approved by the Department such compliance schedule 

.. ~hange ~hall satis~y the compliance schadule rcquir~~cn~s of 

subparagraph (a) of this ?aragra?h. If disapp~ovce by the	 'I. 
I 

Department, the requirements of sUbparcg~aph (a) ot this	 I
I, 

paraqra~h shall apply. 1; 
..:; 

:.
(e) Anacondn shall certify to the DcparG~ent ~lthin JO
 

days after each date in the compliance schedule ~het~e: O~
 

not the Dction requized by such date was completed.
 

Cd) In	 the event Anacond~ fs presently in corn?liancc 

wi lh nny of lhe rcqll.iremC'nt.~. of pilra'j:"ilp!l (1) abo·.e. 1 t 

J\.lly 1, 19,9. The' tlC!h1rl~lcnl IlI':l:,' :-c:quC1>l :;w:::h "u\,pc::tin:; 

_ inform.:Jtion as it cJecr.~s ncCC!;S,1tY to c1etermir.c Ute ''',Jli~i:':::: 

- j ­
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of the certification: 
" 

If ~uch cc~ti!ioa~ion or any p~rt 

thereof is acceptable to the Oe?ar:mcnt, the rc~u~re~cnt~ of 

subparagraph (a) of this par~~raph sh~ll not appl¥ with respect 

to tho rcqui~ements so certified and accepted. If such 

certification or an:!, p.:lrt thereof is uni:lccept.lblc to the
 

Department, Anaconda shall comply 'with the requirc~cnts of
 

subparagraph (a) of this paragraph with respect to the parts
 

of the certification the Dcpar~~en~ refused to
 

accept. 

(a) Anaconda shall inst",ll, calibrate, maintain and
 

operate a mcasurc:llcnt:. sysLem for continuour.ly rtlo:l~to.d"ng
 

sulfur dioxide cmis~io~s and gas volu~ct=ic flew rUles
 

representative of the maln stac~ which shall tu~c end recorc
 

one l<1C.:lsurcmcnt oC sulfur dioxide conccntrcJ.tlcn ~:1'.l gas ~lc'.;
 
• ':'-1, .., ... ~ ... ' I 

,in c~ch Live minute period. Anaconua shall also install a 

device in each acid plant for continuously measuring gas volumetric 

flow rates and sulfur dioxide concentrations reprc5cnLa~ive of 

each acid plant main stack. 

to} No l.1t~r lhun July 1, 1932, and ilt: such Q:hc:- :.i;;l(.!S in 

the fUlure as the Department ::1U)' specify, ilni n~\'" s:,"stc";s [0;: ­

measuring ~nd moniloring $ul~u= ciloxidc concc~~~~~iOilS and 

gl\S volum~tric flo .." rilles . rC'prc~cntc1ti'';c of ~hC' r.'.~ln St,1Cl:. 

spccific~tion~ ~rc~cribcd in ~~pcndixc~ 0 aad S :'0 ?~=l 52 



f 

r ()J no later than December 31, 19-9. 

~ (c) The Depar~ent shall be not~~le1 at le~5t JO d~iS 

in advance of the start of the field test period ,equi~ed in 

Appendixes 0 and E (described above) to afford the Department 

the opportunity to have an obscrve= ?=esc~t. 

(d) The sampling point for ~onitoring emissions 

representative of the main stack shall be in the duct at the 

centroid of the cross section if t.he cross sectional area is 

less than.4.647 m 2 (SO ft 2 ) or at a point no closer to the 

wall than 0.914 m (3 ft) if the cross section area 1S 

4.647 m 2 (50 ft
2) or more. The monitor s.:lmple point sh<ill 

be in an area of small spatial concentrat~on gradlent and shall 

be representative of the average concentration of the duct, 

The sampling point for monitoring emissions re~rc~~ntativc of 

acid plunt nmin st<lck cmis~ion:: shell b~ as s[,cci fled by t.he 

OCpilrtrncnt. 

to this section shall be subjected to the manuf~cturcr's 

recommended zero ildjustment <tne! calibr<ttion p:-oc._,<31.1::05 ilt 

least once per 24-hCJl:l" operatim; iJeriod unl(,~d; Ul'~ 

shorter intervals, in .:hich Cilse such ~.pCCi[lC<1tic:1s cr 

rccommcndaLions shall be (ollo-:ec, ~ccorcs of thc~c pro-. 

readings before a~u <lftc, zero ildjustrnent a~ci calloration. 

tfl The Department may require Anilconda to verify the 

{or continuously monitol'in'} !:'.ll(ur clio:<idc cmissiC:1S ilnu 
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gas volumetric flow ~ates ~eprcsentative of the main stack 

by determining a six-hour average sulfur d~oxide emission 

rate as follows; 

(i) A test of the emission rate of the main 

stack' shall be conducted while the processing units 
, . 

which emit gases which ilre yented through the stack 

are opc~ating at the maxim~~ rate at which they 

were'operated and under such other relevant con~i-

tions as the Department shall specif.y b.:lsed UP0;! 

,representative perfor~ance of the smelter units. 

(ii) Concentrations of sulfur dioxic~ in 

emissions shall be determined by using HCll10d S 'lS 

described in ?.:tTL GO or Chapter r. Title 40, Code 

of Federal Reguliltions, modifi.:.d by (ll ::'nc:reasin~ 

the concentration of hydrogen pero~ide from 3, to 

at least 15\ to meet the minimum sa~pling volU~Q 

requirements of 40 cubic feet corrected to standard 

'conditions,	 dry basis for each two-hour test con­

ducted, and (2) increasing the amount of hydrogen 

pcro):ide in the imvingo::r bottles [ronl 200 nil,. to .1r: 

amount nccclis.lrj' to capture the Lotul cor,cL':lt':-lltioll 

o! sulfur cloxi,~c in c;lli~~ions. Th~ conccnLr\\tio~ 

of hydrogen perOXide and the volum~ used in Lhe 

irnpingcr botLles ...':'11 dCjlC'l1d upon Lhe iSO,;H1Ctic 

~ampling condltions ~nd th~ ~ulfur dio~idD CQ~centrn-

totio,) .. l portion" of lIcthod 8 as they relill·:: l:) 
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1 

determination of sulfuric acid mist and sU4fur trioxide 

as ~~ll as isokinctic sampling may be omitted from 

the over-all tes~ procedure. 

(iii) Three independent sets of measur~~ents of 

sulfur dioxide concentrations and gas volumetric ~low 

retc~ shall be conducted. Each set of mcasurcment3 

shall consist of three consecutive two-hour tests 

conducted with the minimum time between tests as 

may be reasonably practicable. All tests must be 

completed within a 72-hour period. 

(iv) In using modified Method 8. trav~tsin; 

shall be conducted according to Method 1 as described 

in Part 60, Chapter 1, Title ~O, Code of Fedorzl 

Regulations. The minimu:n sampling '.101;.::;,0 ~o:: each 

_	 ,two-hour test shall be 40 cubic feet corrected to 

standard conditions, dry basis. 

(v) The volumetric flow rate oC the total 

effluent from the main stack shall be determIned 

by using Method 2, as dcsc~ibcd in Pa~l 60. Chapter 1, 

Title ~O, Code of Fccicr~l RcsulatlOns, ~nd L~a\~r5jng 

technique of Kcl~od ) as described in Part 50.
 

Chapter 1, Till~ ,~O, Code oC t"cdcral RCqlli~li0:1~.
 

4 as described in P~rt GO o~ Chapter r, T~tlc ~O, 

Code o! Fcdc~i}l nC9ul~tions. 

-


-


-




u
(vi) The gas s<1:':\?le shall be extracted olt u ' .... 

~ rate proportional to gas velocity at the sa~pling poi~t. 

I 
(vii) For each two-hour test, the sulfur dioxide 

emission rate representative of the main stack shall 

be determined by multiplying the gas volulII(!tric now 

(ft3/hr at standard conditi~ns, dry basis) by the 
f 3 

r 

sulfur dioxide concentration (lb/ft at stancard 

conditions, dry basis). The sulfur dioxide emission 

rate 'in lbs/hr is determined by calculating the 

arithmet.ic aVer<lge of each set of three two-hour 

• 
1 

tests. 

(~)" Six-hour and twenty-four hour average sulfur dioxide 

emission rntcs for the ~ain stacK sholl be calculated in ac­

cord~nce with par~gr~ph (4) below, and record~d d~ily" Hcorly 

acid plant main stack gas volumetric flow rater. and sulfur 

dioxid~ concentrations (calculated on a six-hour rolling 

average), shall be recorded daily. 

(h) Anacond'" sh<lll rn",intDln a record of all m~.:lst.;:,c;ncnts 

required by this par",graph. Measurement rcs~lts shall be 

expressed as pounds DC sol!ur d10xide emitted per six-hour 

(i) Six-hoUl" und ll,'cnly-[o\\[ hour a'.'cfiH;iC val\JC:~ c.:llcul.Jtec 

pursU<Jnl; to p.Jrilgruph (.1) !;n<:lll be reported as of each h~t:= 

for the' p::-cccc.ing !;~".-1101;T <In~ t',·If'nty-four hour pC'riocl::o, R!'!',lJlt<. 

shall be 5uf;,rnarlzecJ monthly unc shull be sub~.;illCd t.o ':..!:t2 

...... 



oepartlllent withl.n 15 duj's after ~he end o~ each month <110n'} 

with a monthly su~~ry oC acid plant ~ain stack gas volumetrlc 

flow rates ~nd sul!ur dioxide concentrations. ~ record of 

such measurements ~h~ll be retained for at LeaSt t~o years 

following the date of such measurc~cnts. 

(j) The continuous monitoring, recordr.ccping and 

'reportin9	 requirements of this paragraph shall be effective 

.... ith respect to nc'" measurement systems installed pursuant 

to this par<lgraph on July 1, 19a2. Such rcqul:::clncnts shall 

become effective ~ith respect to existing measurcrr.cnt systems 

on December 31, 1979. Prior to such date Anaconda shall 

provide data to the Department in accordance with the terms 

and conditions of orders of the Board granting AnaconoJ 

variances, or renewing '/.:1rianccs. from A;>J'l {; IG-2.14(il ­

S1470{2} • 

4. Calculation of Ernisslon rates 

Compliance With the requirements of p~ragr~~h {II (bl 

auove, shOlll be tklcnllioccl by co11culatir:g 51 x-!:<lI.:r ,IIH: L~:t'n'-i'- four 

hour emission rc1l~s. u5 of Lhe end of c<lch cluc/< hour, 10 the 

following m.:loner: 

(,J) Divide: a.leh zi;;-hour into G OllC h""" !,,·,."::t:i\L::. 

(lJ) Detel'lllinc on .:J compaLlblc basis ,1 5\1 L[~Jr tiH::adc 

COflcantration ~I,d qa~ flow rate fo: c~ch 5-~inuLc p~ricd. 

integration of sulfur dioxide concentrDt~ons a~~ gns \ 
flo\ol r,lles rc'corclc<l during the GO-minute pC,LlOU cr frnm Lhe 

arithrr,ctic avcrilgr: of any numb'.:!r o~ sUl!cl< diox.:..clt: ccnccnt.rDtlOI\S 

I 



If'
 

r 
/ 
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I 
;~.~ ~ and gas £l~~ readings equally spaced ovar the 60-~inute pCrLQe. 

In the latter case, the same number of concentration reudings 

shall bo taken in Cuch 60-minute period and shall be :;imllarly 

spaced within each GO-minute period. 

(el Calculate the arithmetic average (lbs 502 hr) for 

the six-hour and t~enty-four hour averages in the following 

manl'\O~: 

(il Compute,) weighted total [:::Ir eilC:l ooe­

hour period by multiplying the one-h:::lur a'let".:lge by 

the number of entries used to obtain th~ avct".:lge; 

(li) Sum the weighted totals for the preceding 

six and twenty-four hour periods: 

-M 
(iii) Divide by the number of five-minute samples 

in each period.
 

~. Compliance with Emissio~ Standarcs.
 

(a) Definitiuns. 

(1) The term ·excess emissions· mcans an 

emission rate which excecds .:l~Y applicable aml~sion 

procCllul'C!; (or <:,11culLlLin<.j omis::ion ::- .. tc:~ rOl' the 

main stack sh"ll be as specified in pur<1'}l'aph (.1) 

Dbovc. 

and un~void~blc f~i;ul'c of air pollullO~ control 

equipfficnt or process equipment or a proccss to 

operate in n normal und usual manner. FCl1urc~ 



careless op~r~tion, or ~ny other prev~ntablc 

upset condition or pre.ventable equipment br(!akco..,n 

shall not be considered malfunctions. No f~ilure 

shall be considered a malfunction unless Anaconda 

notifies the Department as required by suhparagrdph 

(b) of this paragraph. 

(iii) The term nstar~-upn means the setting 

into opcr.~~ion of any air pollutlon control equipment 

or process equipment for any purpose. c~:cept ["o1,ltinc 

phasing in of process equipment. , 

-:	 (iv) The term "shutdown" means the c~ssation 

of operation of any air pollution control equipment 

or process equipment for any purpose. cxcc~L routine -
phasing out of proccss equipment. 

r 

tv) The term "violation" means any incident of 

excess emissions, except when such inciccnt (1) is 

caused by malfunction or (2) occurs during start-up 

i
 or shutdown \~h()n the air pollution COli L1'01 equi;;m('n l,
 

emissions. 

(llJ In the C','C'1t, o! .:l mil) function ,\nilccm],', 511il11 nOIJ fy 

the Oopart:orcnt uS ~oon oilS prilclicublc~ The DCr.':'lr:..r;~~nt~!~tlj1 

.determine ,..hcthcr to perl'li t the opcrilUon to conlin\.:C' .: n 

accordance with ANI i 16-2.11(1)-514000111. 

-11.­

-

I
 



. 
j, 

• 

ecl Anaconda shall notify 'he Department when the 

applicable emi~sion limitiltions in pilragr.:lllh (1) Jbove .:lce 

not met. Such notific~tion shall be made in writing for 

each month in which excess emissions occur. Each Monthly 

report shall be submitted within fifteen days following the 

end of each month together with the appHc<lbll:1 monthly 

reports required by paragraph 0) (1) and shall include 

with respect to each incident of excess emissions (1) the 

maqnitude, time and duration, (2) a descript~on of the nature, 

circumstances and cause, {3l the identity of the equipment 

Which caused such incident, (4) the steps taken to prevent, 

limit or remedy the incident, and (Sl ,documentation that the 

incident was not caused by poor maintenance, careless 

operation or any other preventable condition . 

rd) No incident of excess emissions shall constitute a 

Violation of this Sulfur Oxides Control Strategy except as 

defined in subpacagraph (al (v) of thlS pDragr;:lFh. 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF HEALTH AND ENVIRON?IENTAL SCIENCES 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

In the Matter of the Application ) 
3f t b e  D e p a r t n e n t  3: Yealth and ) 
3nvironmental Sciences for ) 

Zuality Control Implementation 1 

3ioxide Emissions from the Lead ) 
Smelter Located at East Helena, ) 
"lntana, owned and operated by 1 
4sarco Incorporated 1 

ievision of the Montana State Air ) 

'lan Relating to Control of Sulfur ) 

FINDINGS Or' 
FACT, 

CONCLUSIONS OF 
LAW AND 
ORDER 

On February 25, 1994, the Department of Health and 

Environmental Sciences (llDepartment't) filed with the Board of 

3ealth and Environmental Sciences ("Board") a Petition for 

Revision of the Montana State Air Quality Control 

Implementation Plan, seeking a Board Order approving and 

adopting a proposed control strategy for achieving and 

maintaining the primary SO2 NAAQS in the East Helena area. 

Pursuant to public notice, and on Karch 18, 1994, at the 

Cogswell Building, Helena, Montana, the Board conducted a 

hearing on the Petition filed by the Department. At the 

hearing testimony and evidence were presented by the Department 

and Asarco Incorporated, ( IrAsarco") . The Department and Asarco 
also presented to the Board for its consideration a 

Stipulation, dated March 15, 1994 ("Stipulation") . An 

opportunity to be heard was provided to all interested parties 

at the hearing. Based on the record in this proceeding, the 

Board enters the following Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law 

and Order in regard to this matter: 
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FINDINGS OF FACT 

1. That on September 14, 1973, the United Stzzes 

Environmental Protection Agency (IIEPAII) promulgated b a t h  

2r inary and secondzry Nztional A.ri-I=.isnt A i r  Quality Stan,z.rzs 

(llNAAQS1l) for sulfur oxides (measured as sulfur dioxicie, 

1 1 S 0 2 1 1 ) .  These standards were promulgated by EPA pursuanz to 

the federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. §§ 7401, et sea., as 

3mended by the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990 ("federal 

- 7  

4ct"). 

2. That primary NAAQS define levels of air quality which 

3re determined by EPA to be necessary, with an adequate margin 

Df safety, to protect the public health. Secondary N?AQS 

define levels of air quality which are determined by EPA to be 

necessary to protect the public welfare from any known or 

anticipated adverse effects of a pollutant. 

3 .  That the primary annual SO2 NAAQS is 80 micrograms 

per cubic meter (0.03 parts per million) of S O 2 ,  annual 

arithmetic mean (40 CFR § 50.4(a)). The primary 24-hour SO2 

NAAQS is 365 micrograms per cubic meter (0.14 ppm) of S O 2 ,  

maximum 24-hour concentration, not to be exceeded more than 

once per year (40 CFR 5 50.4(b)). 

4. That the secondary SO2 NAAQS is 1300 micrograms per 

cubic meter (0.5 ppm) of S O 2 ,  maximum 3-hour concentration, not 

to be exceeded more than once per year (40 CFR S 50.5). 

5. That in August, 1980, the Board adopted Montana 

Ambient Air Quality Standards ("MAAQSIt) for sulfur dioxide, 

including: an annual standard of 0.02 ppm (annual average); a 

2 
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!4-hour standard of 0.10 ppm (24-hour average), not to be 

2xceeded more than once per year; and an hourly standard of 0 . 3  

)pm (one-hour average), not to be exceeded more than 18 tines 

L ?  ar.y consecutive 12 r;..or,t?,s (AD>! 15. 8. 82C) . 
6. That in March, 1978, EPA designated the area of %s', 

lelena, Montana, as nonattainment for SO, based on historical 

imbient monitoring data showing violations of the primary 2 4 -  

lour SO2 NAAQS. The EPA nonattainment designation encompassed 

:hat portion of East Helena and vicinity located within a 0.67 

cilometer radius centered on the sinter storage building at the 

lsarco primary lead smelter ("East Helena facility") . 
7. That section 110 of the federal Act (42 U . S . C .  § 

7410), requires each state to submit an implementation plan for 

;he control of each air pollutant for which a national ambient 

3ir quality standard has been promulgated. Since standards 

lave been promulgated for sulfur oxides, the State of Montana 

is required to submit an implementation plan for sulfur dioxide 

to EPA. 

8. That on February 14, 1975, the Department and Asarco 

stipulated to a final control plan for the control of sulfur 

dioxide emissions from the East Helena facility, which was 

approved by the Board on May 16, 1975. On September 19, 1975, 

EPA approved a proposed SO2 control strategy for the East 

Helena facility that incorporated the final control plan 

adopted by the Board. This control strategy was incorporated 

into the Montana State Air Quality Control Implementation Plan 

(!!SIPf') . 

3 
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9. That in April, 1979 the Department submitted a 

-evision to the SIP for the East Helena area, which was 

iesigned to achieve compliance with the SO2 NAAQS. EPA 

> ~ o ~ o s e f l  to ~32provs this revision in July, 1983 (48 Fed. Xe2. 

10696), but final action was not taken pending litigation 

:oncerning the federal stack height regulations. 

10. That in November 1990, the federal Act \:as 

Zignificantly amended, and required that any SIP lacking full 

ipproval be resubmitted under new guidelines contained in the 

imended Act (42 U.S.C. § 7514(b)). The federal Act established 

lay 15, 1992, as the deadline to submit a sulfur dioxide 

:ontrol plan for the East Helena area to EPA (42 U . S . C .  S 

7514), and requires that the new SIP provide for attainment of 

:he primary SO, NAAQS no later than November 15, 1995 (42 

J . S . C .  § 7514a(b)). 

11. That the Department and Asarco have reevaluated the 

mbient air quality impacts of the Asarco East Helena facility 

itilizing established protocols, dispersion modeling 

techniques, and detailed emission inventories approved by the 

lepartment and EPA. 

12. That using both the RTDM (Rough Terrain Dispersion 

Yodel) and ISCST (Industrial Source Complex Simple Terrain) 

models, and utilizing current allowable emissions from the 

Asarco East Helena facility, modeling analyses predicts 

violations of the primary SO, NAAQS (both annual and 24-hour 

standards) in areas of elevated terrain outside of the area 

formally designated as nonattainment by EPA in 1978. 

4 
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13. That the Department has filed with the Board a 

'etition for Revision of the Montana State Air Quality Control 

Cmplementation Plan, seeking a Board Order approving and 

33opting a pro3ose3 control strategy f ~ r  achievinq z:i! 

naintaining the primary SO2 NAAQS in the East Helena area. 

;pecif ically, the Department proposed the following: that 

3hapter 5 of the SIP be revised by completely deleting the 

?xisting control strategy for the SO2 NAAQS in the East Helena 

xea; and, that the proposed primary SO2 NAAQS control strategy 

€or East Helena be adopted and incorporated into the SIP as a 

iew Chapter 25. 

14. That since the filing of the Department's Petition, 

the Department and Asarco have presented to the Board a 

Stipulation which includes a proposed control strategy for 

2chieving arid maintaining the primary SO2 NAAQS in the East 

3elena area (Exhibit A to the Stipulation, entitled ttEmission 

Limitations and Conditions - Asarco Incorporatedtt). 

15. That the control strategy attached to the Stipulation 

as Exhibit A contains specific limitations, conditions and 

requirements that are proposed to be applicable to the Asarco 

East Helena facility. The control strategy proposed by the 

Department and Asarco (Exhibit A to the Stipulation, entitled 

ltEmission Limitations and Conditions - Asarco Incorporated", 

hereafter "East Helena control strategytt) , including the 

Stipulation, is attached to this Order as Appendix A and by 

this reference is incorporated herein as part of this Order. 

16. That using both the RTDM and ISCST models, and 
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itilizing the East Helena control strategy, compliance b ; i t h  

30th the 24-hour and the annual SO, NAAQS is demonstrated. The 

24-hour standard has proven to be more difficult to achieve in 

the ?as? ?-':21ena a r e a ,  3x3. has the most inflzence r k z  - 

nodeling and control strategy. 

17. That the East Helena control strategy establishes a 

fixed emission limitation for the acid plant stack, crushing 

mill baghouse stack #1, crushing mill baghouse stack lj2, and 

concentrate storage and handling building, while performance 

requirements (work practices) have been established for other 

minor SO, sources. Emissions from the blast furnace stack and 

the sinter plant stack are allowed to vary in accordance with 

a series of equations that are based upon a dispersion modeling 

analysis (Exhibit B to the Stipulation, entitled "Modeling 

Analysis in Support of Compliance Demonstration for SO, Primary 

NAAQS at East Helena, Montana"). Asarco agrees that it will 

need to inplement production and process controls which xi11 

insure that the limitations are not exceeded on a daily or 

annual basis. 

18. That as part of the emission limitations and 

conditions applicable to the Asarco East Helena facility, the 

East Helena control strategy contains methods for determining 

emission limits for the blast furnace and sinter plant stacks, 

and the requirements by which all such emission limitations and 

conditions are made quantifiable and enforceable by the 

Department. 

19. That the emission limitations and conditions and the 
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iesting and reporting requirements contained in the East Helena 

:ontrol strategy are intended to achieve and maintain 

:ompl iance with the primary SO2 NAAQS. 

Irinary SO2 NAAQS using the RTDM and ISCST models, the Asarco 

:ast Helena facility must be subject to the emission 

Limitations and conditions set forth in the East Helena control 

;trategy. 

2 1 .  That the Department and Asarco agree that, given 

'inding No. 20, above, the Board may issue an appropriate Order 

;hat adopts the limitations, conditions and requirements 

2ontained in the East Helena control strategy (Exhibit A to the 

stipulation) , and requires the same as enforceable measures 

ipplicable 120 the Asarco East Helena facility pursuant to 

vlontana law. 

22. That the East Helena control strategy does not 

3ddress compliance by the East Helena area with either the 

€ederal secondary SO2 NAAQS or the SO2 MAAQS. Further action 

oy the Board in the future will be necessary to address 

zoncerns regarding compliance with these requirements, and 

3dditional controls and limitations may be necessary at the 

Asarco East Helena facility. 

2 3 .  That Asarco remains concerned with the reliability of 

the RTDM model, does not in any way acknowledge the reliability 

of the RTDM model, and entered into the submitted Stipulation 

in the spirit of cooperation. Notwithstanding Asarco's 

concerns with the RTDM model, the Department and Asarco agree 
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:hat the emission limitations, conditions and requirements set 

€orth in the East Helena control strategy shall remain in full 

€orce and effect after adoption by the Board, unless expressly 

2odified 3 r  re2Lzced bl- a subsequ2nt 3oard Ordsr. 

24. That pursuant to section 110 of the federal Act, any 

Limitations, conditions and other requirements that are 

zontained in a control strategy designed to achieve and 

naintain compliance with the NAAQS must be enforceable by both 

the Department and EPA. 

25. That the limitations, conditions and requirements 

zontained in the East Helena control strategy are consistent 

dith the provisions of the Montana Clean Air Act, Title 75, 

Zhapter 2, MCA, and rules promulgated pursuant to the Act. 

26. That the East Helena control strategy, after adoption 

2nd incorporation by Board Order, must be submitted to the 

Environmental Protection Agency for review and approval as a 

revision to the Montana State Air Quality Control 

Implementation Plan, containing the control strategy for 

attainment and maintenance of the primary SO2 NAAQS in East 

Helena. 

27. That the Department and Asarco are proposing, except 

as described below in Finding No. 28 relating to catalyst 

screening, that the requirements contained in the East Helena 

control Strategy supersede the following: all requirements 

contained in the existing provisions of the SIP relating to 

sulfur dioxide in East Helena; any less stringent corresponding 

requirements set forth in any existing air quality permit 
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xrrently issued to Asarco for the East Helena facility; and, 

m y  less stringent corresponding requirements set f orth in any 

lrder issued by the Board respecting sulfur dioxide emissions 

frm -the Z 2 , s t  Xslex? facility t h a t  is not part 2 2  th3 ~xi.s:L;q 

;IP. 

28. That the Department and Asarco are proposing that the 

3ast Helena control strategy be subject to ehe continuing 

3pplicability of the Stipulated Findings of Fact, Conclusions 

3f Law and Order, dated April 15, 1982, and approved by che 

3oard on May 21, 1982, respecting the criteria and procedures 

for maintenance of Asarco’s acid plant catalyst beds (approved 

oy EPA on April 19, 1984, as published in the Federal Register 

3f May 1, 1984); provided, however, that the Board’s prior 

spproval of such criteria and procedures in 1982, as described 

sbove, shall terminate and no longer be effective after 

November 15, 1995, and it shall be unlawful for Asarco to 

employ such criteria and procedures for maintenance of the acid 

plant catalyst beds after that date. 

29. That the Department and Asarco are proposing that the 

limitations, conditions and requirements contained in the East 

Helena control strategy become effective immediately upon the 

issuance of this Order, except as follows: the specified 

emission monitoring requirements become effective on July 1, 

1994; the reporting requirements apply only to emission 

monitoring data gathered after July 1, 1994; and the emission 

limitations and conditions, except as otherwise specifically 

provided in PART I, Section 3, subsections (H) , (I), and (K) of 
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;he control strategy, become effective on September 1, 1994. 

Y 1 1  current sulfur dioxide emission monitoring and reporting 

requirements and emission limitations and conditions shall 

remain  in zffsz: -:ti1 shzse Zates. 

3 0 .  That the Department and Asarco agree that it would be 

3ppropriate for the Board to issue an Order in this proceeding 

that incorporates the terms of the Stipulation and adopts the 

limitations, conditions and requirements contained in the East 

3elena control strategy as enforceable measures applicable to 

the Asarco East Helena facility. 

31. That public notice of the Board hearing of March 18, 

1994, concerning the issuance of an Order addressing the 

rnatters herein was published in the following newspaper on or 

before February 15, 1994: Independent Record 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

Based on the foregoing Findings of Fact, the Board hereby 

enters the following Conclusions of Law: 

1. The public has been provided with appropriate notice 

and an opportunity to participate in this matter. Title 2, 

Chapter 3 and 4, MCA. The public notice requirements set forth 

in 40 CFR section 51.102 have been fulfilled. 

2. The Department of Health and Environmental Sciences 

is charged with the responsibility to "prepare and develop a 

comprehensive plan for the prevention, abatement, and control 

of air pollution in this state". Section 75-2-112(c), MCA. 

3. Under Sections 75-2-101 & seq., MCA, the Montana 

10 



1 

2 

3 

n 
L 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

26 

27 

3oard of Health and Environmental Sciences is required :o 

2rotect public health and welfare by limiting the levels a23 

:oncentrations of air pollutants within the State. This 

resp3ns1zl l i t y  i n c l - i d e s  ths adaption 35 al-k lsnt  szsn=srzz 

(Section 75-2-202, ECA) and emission standards (Section 75-2- 

2 0 3 ,  MCA), and the issuance of orders necessary to effectuaze 

:he purposes of Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA (Section 75-2-111, 

4CA). 

- I ,  - -  

4. The limitations, conditions and requirements 

Zontained in the East Helena control strategy (Exhibit A to the 

stipulation) are consistent with the provisions of the Montana 

:lean Air Act, Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA, and rules promulgated 

?ursuant to the Act. 

5. Given Finding No. 20, above, a revision of the 

Yontana State Air Quality Control Implementation Plan is 

necessary for the East Helena nonattainment area to achieve and 

maintain the primary SO2 NAAQS. 

6. Upon finding the limitations, conditions and 

requirements contained in the East Helena control strategy 

(Exhibit A to the Stipulation) to be necessary for the East 

Helena nonattainment area to achieve and maintain the primary 

SO2 NAAQS, the Board has jurisdiction to issue an appropriate 

Order that adopts such limitations, conditions and requirements 

and requires the same as enforceable measures applicable to the 

Asarco East Helena facility pursuant to Montana law. Sections 

75-2-111, -203, MCA. 

7. All Findings of Fact are hereby incorporated and 

11 
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restated herein as Conclusions of Law. 

1. That the control strategy proposed by the Department 

m d  Asarco in this proceeding (Exhibit A to the Stipulation, 

Zntitled 'IEmission Limitations and Conditions - Asarco 

Incorporated1', hereafter East Helena control strategy") , 

including the Stipulation presented to the Board, is attachsd 

to this Order as Appendix A ,  is adopted by the Board, and is 

incorporated herein as part of this Order. 

2. That consistent with this Order, Asarco Incorporated 

implement the limitations, conditions and requirements 

zontained in the East Helena control strategy that are 

3pplicable to its East Helena facility. 

3 .  That except as described below in Order Paragraph No. 

4 relating to catalyst screening, the requirements contained in 

the East Helena control strategy supersede the following: all 

requirements contained in the existing provisions of the S I P  

relating to sulfur dioxide in East Helena; any less stringent 

corresponding requirements set forth in any existing air 

quality permit currently issued to Asarco for the East Helena 

facility; and, any less stringent corresponding requirements 

set forth in any Order issued by the Board respecting sulfur 

dioxide emissions from the East Helena facility that is not 

part of the existing SIP. 
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4. That except as described below in Order Paragraph No. 

i, the East Helena control strategy is subject to the 

:ontinuing applicability of the Stipulated Findings of Fact, 

3 y< 3 

ipproved by the Board on May 21, 1982, respecting the criteria 

ind procedures for maintenance of Asarco's acid plant catalyst 

- ^ _ ?  d ^  
- -  

:3:22...:si2rls r3: -3;: 223 Zl5'.?T, dated A;x-i.l. 15, ___I 

3eds (approved by EPA on April 19, 1984, as published in the 

'ederal Register of Nay 1, 1984). 

5. That the Board's 1982 approval of the criteria and 

3rocedures for maintenance of Asarco's acid plant catalyst 

2eds, as described above in Order Paragraph No. 4, shall 

zerminate and no longer be effective after November 15, 1995, 

m d  it shall be unlawful for Asarco to employ such criteria and 

?rocedures for maintenance of the acid plant catalyst beds 

sfter that date. 

6. That the limitations, conditions and requirements 

zontained in the East Helena control strategy become effective 

immediately upon the issuance of this Order, except as follows: 

the specified emission monitoring requirements become effective 

3n July 1, 1994; the reporting requirements apply only to 

emission monitoring data gathered after July 1, 1994; and the 

emission limitations and conditions, except as otherwise 

specifically provided in PART I, Section 3, subsections (H) , 

(I), and (K) of the control strategy, become effective on 

September 1, 1994. All current sulfur dioxide emission 

monitoring and reporting requirements and emission limitations 

and conditions shall remain in effect until these dates. 
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7. Thaz chis Order, including the attached Appendix A, 

be submitted 50 the Governor of the State of Montana for 

submittal to the U . S .  Environmental Protection Agency for 
, *  review an3 22zr:I~-?iL - _  a5 3 TD,\- lSlc?.  to t h a  K3,ntans S Z 3 Z Z  A-L: 

2uality Concrol Implenentation Plan, containing the control 

strategy for attainment and maintenance of the primary SO2 

NAAQS in East Helena. 

8. That modifications of this Order shall only be by 

initiation of the Board or by petition to the Board and the 

issuance of a subsequent order revising this Order. 

9. That a copy of this Order as executed by the Board be 

provided to a representative of each party to this proceeding. 

DATED this day of ,h( CLKQ , 1994. 

By : 

Chairman, Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences \ 
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BEFORE THE BOARD OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA
 

) 
In the Matter of the Application ) 
of the Department of Health and ) 
Environmental Sciences for ) 
Revision of the Montana state Air ) 
Quality Control Implementation ) 
Plan Relating to Control of Sulfur ) 
Dioxide Emissions from the Lead ) 
Smelter Located at East Helena, ) 
Montana, owned and operated by ) 
Asarco Incorporated ) 

-----------------) 

STIPULATION 

The Department of Health and Environmental Sciences 

("Department"), and Asarco Incorporated, (" Asarco"), hereby 

stipulate and agree to all the following Paragraph Nos. 1-]0 

inclusive, including the exhibits as referenced below, in 

regard to the above-captioned matter and present the same for 

consideration and adoption by the Board of Health and 

Environmental Sciences ("Board"): 

A. BACKGROUND: 

1. On September 14, 1973, the united States 

Environmental Protection Agency ("EPA I1 
) promulgated both 

primary and secondary National Ambient Air Quality Standards 

( lI NAAQS") for sulfur oxides (measured as sulfur dioxide, 

These standards were promulgated by EPA pursuant to 

the federal Clean Air Act, 42 U.S.C. §§ 7401, et seq., as 

amended by the Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990 ("federal 

Act"). 

2. Primary NAAQS define levels of air quality which are 
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determined by EPA to be necessary, with an adequate margin of 

safety, to protect the public health. Secondary NAAQS define 

levels of air quality which are determined by EPA to be 

necessary to protect the public welfare from any known or 

anticipated adverse effects of a pollutant. 

3. The primary annual S02 NAAQS is 80 micrograms per 

cubic meter (0.03 parts per million) of S02' annual arithmetic 

mean (40 CFR § 50.4(a)). The primary 24-hour S02 NAAQS is 365 

micrograms per cubic meter (0.14 ppm) of S02' maximum 24-hour 

concentration, not to be exceeded more than once per year (40 

CFR § 50. 4 (b) ) . 

4. The secondary S02 NAAQS is 1300 micrograms per cubic 

meter (0.5 ppm) of S02' maximum 3-hour concentration, not to be 

exceeded more than once per year (40 CFR § 50.5). 

5. In August, 1980, the Board adopted Montana Ambient 

Air Quality Standards ("MAAQS") for sulfur dioxide, including: 

an annual standard of 0.02 ppm·, (annual average); a 24-hour 

standard of 0.10 ppm (24-hour average), not to be exceeded more 

than once per year; and an hourly standard of 0.5 ppm (one-hour 

average), not to be exceeded more than 18 times in any 

consecutive 12 months (ARM 16.8.820). 

6. This Stipulation (and associated proposed control 

strategy) does not address compliance by the East Helena area 

with either the federal secondary S02 NAAQS or the S02 MAAQS. 

The parties recognize that further action by the Board in the 

future will be necessary to address concerns regarding 

compliance by the East Helena area with these requirements, and 
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that additional controls and limitations may be necessary at 

the Asarco East Helena facility. 

7. In March, 1978, EPA designated the area of East 

Helena, Montana, as nonattainment for S02 based on historical 

ambient monitoring data showing violations of the primary 24­

hour S02 NAAQS. The EPA nonattainment designation encompassed 

that portion of East Helena and vicinity located within a 0.67 

kilometer radius centered on the sinter storage building at the 

Asarco East Helena facility. 

8. section 110 of the federal Act (42 U.S.C. § 7410), 

requires each state to submit an implementation plan for the 

control of each air pollutant for which a national ambient air 

quality standard has been promulgated. Since standards have 

been promulgated for sulfur oxides, the State of Montana is 

required to submit an implementation plan for sulfur dioxide to 

EPA. 

9. Pursuant to section 110 of the federal Act, any 

limitations, conditions and other requirements that are 

contained in a control strategy designed to achieve and 

maintain compliance with the NAAQS must be enforceable by the 

Department. 

10. The Clean Air Act of Montana is found generally at 

Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA. Pursuant to § 75-2-112(c), MCA, the 

Department is charged with the responsibility to "prepare and 

develop a comprehensive plan for the prevention, abatement, and 

control of air pollution in this state". 

11. Pursuant to § 75-2-111, MCA, the Board is authorized 
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to issue orders necessary to effectuate the purposes of Title 

75, Chapter 2, MCA. Section 75-2-203, MCA, authorizes the 

Board to establish such limitations on the levels, 

concentrations, or quanti ties of emissions of various 

pollutants from any source as may be necessary to prevent, 

abate, or control air pollution. 

12. On February 14, 1975, the Department and Asarco 

stipulated to a final control plan for the control of sulfur 

dioxide emissions from the East Helena facility, which was 

approved by the Board on May 16, 1975. On September 19, 1975, 

EPA approved a proposed S02 control strategy for the East 

Helena facility that incorporated the final control plan 

adopted by the Board. This control strategy was incorporated 

into the Montana State Air Quality Control Implementation Plan 

("SIP"). 

13. In April, 1979 the Department sUbmitted a revision to 

the SIP for the East Helena area, which was designed to achieve 

compliance with the 502 NAAQS. EPA proposed to approve this 

revision in July, 1983 (48 Fed. Reg. 30696), but final action 

was not taken pending litigation concerning the federal stack 

height regulations. 

14. In November 1990, the federal Act was significantly 

amended, and required that any SIP lacking full approval be 

resubmitted under new guidelines contained in the amended Act 

(42 U.S.C. § 7514(b)). Pursuant to section 192 of the federal 

Act, as amended, the new SIP must provide for attainment of the 

primary S02 NAAQS no later than November 15, 1995 (42 U.S.C. § 
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7514a(b)). Consequently, the Department and Asarco have 

reevaluated the ambient air quality impacts of the Asarco East 

Helena facility utilizing established protocols, dispersion 

modeling techniques, and detailed emission inventories approved 

by the Department and EPA. 

15. As amended, the federa 1 Act establ ished May 15, 1992, 

as the deadline to submit to EPA a sulfur dioxide control plan 

for the East Helena area (42 U.S.C. § 7514). However, the 

federal Act and implementing regulations allow EPA to extend 

the deadline for sUbmitting the control plan for the secondary 

S02 NAAQS to three years. This extension may be granted if 

"compelling evidence" is provided that achieving and 

maintaining the secondary NAAQS requires significant additional 

controls beyond those required for the primary NAAQS (42 U.S.C. 

§ 7410). 

16. On August 5, 1993, the Department submitted a request 

to EPA for the full three years to develop a plan for the East 

Helena area that addresses the secondary S02 NAAQS. On October 

7, 1993, EPA published its approval of this request (58 Fed. 

Reg. 522 37) . 

17. On February 25, 1994, the Department filed with the 

Board a Petition for Revision of the Montana state Air Quality 

Control Implementation Plan, seeking a Board Order in this 

proceeding approving and adopting a proposed control strategy 

for achieving and maintaining the primary S02 NAAQS in the East 

Helena area. specifically, the Department has proposed the 

following: that Chapter 5 of the SIP be revised by completely 
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deleting the existing control strategy for the S02 NAAQS in the 

East Helena area; that the proposed primary 502 NAAQ5 control 

strategy for East Helena be adopted 'and incorporated into the 

SIP as a new Chapter 25. 

18. The Department and Asarco both understand and agree 

that the emission limitations and conditions and the testing 

and reporting requirements established by this Stipulation 

(Exhibit A) are intended to achieve and maintain compliance 

with the primary 502 NAAQ5. Furthermore, both parties 

understand and agree that additional or more stringent emission 

limitations and conditions and testing and reporting 

requirements may be necessary in the future to achieve the 

secondary 502 NAAQ5 and S02 MAAQ5. 

19. Utilizing a dispersion modeling analysis, Asarco and 

the Department have developed an emission control strategy that 

achieves compliance with the primary S02 NAAQS. Using both the 

RTDM (Rough Terrain Dispersion Model) and ISC5T (Industrial 

Source Complex Simple Terrain) models, and utilizing the 

control strategy proposed by this stipulation (Exhibit A), this 

modeling analysis demonstrates compliance with both the 24-hour 

and the annual S02 NAAQS. The 24-hour standard has proven to 

be more difficult to achieve in the East Helena area, and has 

the most influence upon the modeling and proposed control 

strategy. As discussed further below, Asarco is concerned with 

the reliability of the RTDM model, but nevertheless is entering 

into this Stipulation in the spirit of cooperation. 

20. The proposed control strategy contained in Exhibit A 
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establishes a fixed emission limitation for the acid plant 

stack, crushing mill baghouse stack #1, crushing mill baghouse 

stack #2, and concentrate storage and handling building, while 

performance requirements (work practices) have been established 

for other minor S02 sources. Emissions from the blast furnace 

stack and the sinter plant stack are allowed to vary in 

accordance with a series of equations that are based upon the 

dispersion modeling analysis (Exhibit B, "Modeling Analysis in 

Support of Compliance Demonstration for S02 Primary NAAQS at 

East Helena, Montana"), and ensures compliance with the primary 

502 NAAQS. As a part of this Stipulation, Asarco agrees to 

implement production and process controls which will ensure 

that the limitations are not exceeded on a daily or annual 

basis. 

21. The Department and Asarco agree that in order to 
, 

demonstrate compliance with the primary S02 NAAQS using the 

RTDM and ISCST models, the East Helena facility must be sUbject 

to the emission limitations and conditions set forth in Exhibit 

A. Exhibit A to this stipulation contains emission limitations 

and conditions applicable to the Asarco East Helena facility, 

methods for determining emission limits for the blast furnace 

and sinter plant stacks, and the requirements by which all such 

emission limitations and conditions are made quantifiable and 

enforceable by the Department. The parties acknowledge that 

Asarco remains concerned with the reliability of the RTDM 

model, and has entered into this stipulation in the spirit of 

cooperation. As noted in Paragraph No. 24, below, by entering 
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into this Stipulation Asarco does not in any way acknowledge 

the reliability of the RTDM model. The parties are developing 

data to model air quality using the CTDMPLUS model, and it is 

possible that the results of this model may differ from the 

RTDM results. As a result of the use of the CTDMPLUS model, it 

is possible that the emissions limitations, conditions and 

requirements for the Asarco East Helena facility, as set forth 

in Exhibit A to this Stipulation, may be modified by a 

sUbsequent Board Order. Notwithstanding Asarco' s concerns with 

the RTDM model and the subsequent evaluation and use of the 

CTDMPLUS model, the parties agree that the emission 

limitations, conditions and requirements set forth in Exhibit 

A to this stipulation shall remain in full force and effect 

after adoption by the Board, unless expressly modified or 

replaced by a subsequent Board Order. 

B. BINDING EFFECT 

22. The parties to this stipulation agree that any such 

emission limitations and conditions and associated testing and 

reporting requirements placed on Asarco must be enforceable by 

both the Department and EPA. To this end, the parties have 

negotiated specific limitations, conditions and requirements 

that are to be applicable to Asarco, which are contained in 

Exhibit A to this Stipulation (entitled "Emission Limitations 

and Conditions - Asarco Incorporated") which is attached hereto 

and by this reference is incorporated herein in its entirety as 

part of this document. 
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23. The parties understand and agree that this 

Stipulation may be either renegotiated and made enforceable 

through an associated Board Order, or superseded by a 

sUbsequent Order of the Board upon notice of hearing. This may 

occur for a number of reasons, including, but not limited to, 

the following: an EPA determination that the submitted plan is 

incomplete; an EPA disapproval, either partial or complete, of 

the submitted plan; additional or more stringent emission 

limitations and conditions and testing and reporting 

requirements are necessary in the future to achieve and 

maintain the secondary S02 NAAQS or S02 MAAQS; or, the CTDMPLUS 

model produces valid results that indicate the emission 

limitations, conditions and requirements set forth in Exhibit 

A are either more stringent than necessary or inadequate to 

demonstrate compliance with the primary S02 NAAQS. 

24. As previously noted, Asarco remains concerned with 

the reliability of the RTDM model, and has entered into this 

Stipulation in the spirit of cooperation. By entering into 

this Stipulation, Asarco does not in any way acknowledge the 

reliability of the RTDM model. Nothing in this Stipulation, 

including Exhibit A, shall affect or limit Asarco's ability to 

later petition the Board to modify this Stipulation and Exhibit 

A, or to obtain jUdicial review of the Board I s action or 

failure to act respecting such a petition. Asarco may later 

petition the Board to modify the emission limitations, 

conditions and requirements set forth -herein and demonstrate, 

if it can, that such limitations, conditions and requirements 
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are not supported by valid scientific evidence and are more 

stringent than necessary to demonstrate compliance with 

applicable ambient air quality standards. However, nothing in 

this paraqraph shall be construed to provide Asarco with 

administrative or judicial remedies that are not otherwise 

provided by law. In addition, nothing in this paragraph shall 

be construed as impairing in any manner the finality or 

enforceability of the Board Order approving this stipulation. 

25. The parties to this stipulation agree that upon 

finding the limitations, conditions and requirements contained 

in Exhibit A to this stipulation to be necessary for the East 

Helena non-attainment area to achieve and maintain the primary 

S02 NAAQS, the Board has jurisdiction to issue an appropriate 

Order that adopts such limitations, conditions and requirements 

as enforceable measures applicable to the Asarco East Helena 

facility pursuant to Montana law. 

26. The limitations, conditions and requirements 

contained in Exhibit A to this stipulation are consistent with 

the provisions of the Montana Clean Air Act, Title 75, Chapter 

2, MCA, and rules promulgated pursuant to the Act. 

27. It is the intent of the parties that this stipulation 

and the attached Exhibit A, after adoption and incorporation by 

Board Order, shall be submitted to the Environmental Protection 

Agency for review and approval as a revision to the Montana 

state Air Quality Control Implementation Plan, containing the 

control strategy for attainment and maintenance of the primary 

S02 NAAQS in East Helena. consistent with this intent, and 
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except as described below in Paragraph No. 28 relating to 

catalyst screening, the requirements contained in this 

stipulation and attached Exhibit A shall supersede all 

requirements contained in the existing provisions of the SIP 

relating to sulfur dioxide in East Helena. The obligations in 

this Stipulation and Exhibit A supersede any less stringent 

corresponding requirements set forth in any existing air 

quality permit currently issued to Asarco for the East Helena 

facility, or in any Order issued by the Board respecting sulfur 

dioxide emissions from the East Helena facility that is not 

part of the existing SIP. 

28. The provisions of this Stipulation are subject to the 

continuing applicability of the stipulated Findings of Fact, 

Conclusions of Law and Order, dated April 15, 1982, and 

approved by the Board on May 21, 1982, respecting the criteria 

and procedures for maintenance of Asarco's acid plant catalyst 

beds, which criteria and procedures Were approved by EPA on 

April 19, 1984, as published in the Federal Register of May 1, 

1984; provided, however, that the Board's prior approval of 

such criteria and procedures in 1982, as described above, shall 

no longer be effective after November 15, 1995, and it shall be 

unlawful for Asarco to employ such criteria and procedures for 

maintenance of the acid plant catalyst beds after that date. 

As described above, Asarco is concerned with the reliability of 

the RTDM model, and continues to evaluate and use the CTDMPLUS 

model. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed as in any 

way limiting Asarco's ability to later petition the Board to 
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demonstrate that adherence to such criteria and procedures, or 

a modif ied version thereof, will not result in a predicted 

violation of the applicable 802 NAAQ8, utilizing dispersion 

models approved by the Montana Air Quality Bureau and the 

United states Environmental Protection Agency. Nothing in this 

paragraph shall be construed as in any manner allowing Asarco 

to rely on an intermittent control system (reS) as a part of 

such peti~ion and demonstration. 

29. The parties agree that the limitations, conditions 

and requirements contained in this Stipulation and Exhibit A 

will become immediately effective upon the issuance of an Order 

by the Board in this proceeding, except as follows: the 

specified emission monitoring requirements will become 

effective on July I, 1994; the reporting requirements will 

apply only to emission monitoring data gathered after July 1, 

1994; and the emission limitations and conditions will, except 

as otherwise specifically provided in PART I, section 3, 

subsections (H), (I), and (K) of Exhibit A to this Stipulation, 

become effective on September I, 1994. All current sulfur 

dioxide emission monitoring and reporting requirements and 

emission limitations and conditions shall remain in effect 

until these dates. Nothing herein shall be construed as in any 

way impairing or otherwise affecting the existing obligations 

of Asarco to conduct ambient monitoring in the East Helena 

area. 

30. Accordingly, the parties to this Stipulation agree 

that it would be consistent with the terms and intent of this 
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stipulation for the Board to issue an Order imposing the ter~s 

in this stipulation and the limitations, conditions and 

requirements contained in Exhibit A of this stipulation, and 

adopting the same as enforceable measures applicable to the 

Asarco East Helena facility. 

ASARCO, East Helena, MT	 Montana Department of 
Health and Environmental 
Sciences 

By;5~ tL-, 
tv (J~\'-, 0. ~ By	 ByitJ~~+z., ~ '687____ 

Attorney	 Timothy R. Baker ' 
Attorney 

Date 
I 

I
~/'lJ /9Y 
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EXHIBIT A 

EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS 

Asarco Incorporated 
East Helena, Montana 

PART	 I EMISSION LIMITATIONS AND CONDITIONS 

section 1. Affected Facilities 

(A)	 Plant Location: 

The Asarco primary lead smelter is located immediately 
south of the community of East Helena, Montana. The 
plant's slag pile is adjacent to and on the south side of 
U. S. Highway 12. The plant is physically located in 
Lewis and Clark County, Township 10 North, Range 3 west, 
section 36. 

(B)	 Affected Equipment and Facilities: 

(1)	 Crushing Mill and Baghouses, 
(2)	 sinter (D&L) Plant and Baghouse, 
(3)	 Acid Plant, 
(4)	 Blast Furnace and Baghouses, 
(5)	 Mist Precipitator Building, 
(6)	 Pump Tank Building, 
(7)	 Cottrell, and 
(8)	 Concentrate Storage and Handling Building and 

Baghouses. 

(C)	 Sources of Sulfur Dioxide: 

(1)	 All sources of sulfur dioxide (S02) from this 
smelting facility including all point sources, 
volume sources, and fugitive sources are subject to 
this document (Exhibit A) . 

Section 2. Definitions 

(A)	 The following definitions apply throughout this Exhibit 
A. 

(1)	 "Calendar Day" means a 24-hour period starting at 
12: 00 midnight and ending at 12: 00 midnight, 24 
hours later, with the span of time occurring during 

1 
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one calendar date. 

(2)	 "CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rate" means a sulfur 
dioxide emission rate (expressed in tons per hour) 
determined using Hourly Averages and calculated 
using the following equation: 

Equation A-01 

CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rate (tons/hour) = 
(Hourly Average S02 Concentration) x (Hourly Average 
Stack Gas Flow Rate) x (4.98 x 10-9 ) 

Where: 

(a)	 S02 concentrations are in parts per million 
(ppm) and measured on a wet basis, and 

(b)	 Stack gas volumetric flow rates are determined 
on a wet basis and reported in standard cubic 
feet per minute (scfm). 

Equation A-Ol is derived from conversion factors 
based upon the wet measurement of S02 and stack flow 
rate. If concentrations and stack gas flow rates 
are determined on a dry basis, a different equation 
must be used to determine emissions of sulfur 
dioxide, and the equation must be approved by the 
department. 

(3)	 "Clock Hour" means one twenty-fourth (1/24) of a 
Calendar Day and refers to any of the standard 60­
minute periods in a day which are generally 
identified and separated on a clock by the whole 
numbers one through twelve. 

(4)	 "Complete IS-Minute Data Block" means an ar i thmetic 
average of a minimum of nine one minute values or 
60% of the duration of a IS-Minute Data Block. A 
Complete IS-Minute Data Block must be derived from 
Valid Data, and obtained from a continuous sulfur 
dioxide monitor, continuous temperature monitor, or 
continuous flow rate monitor which measures S02 
concentrations, temperature, or flow rate such that 
no more than one minute can elapse between 
measurements. 

A IS-Minute Data Block refers to anyone of the 
four IS-minute periods in a Clock Hour, commencing 
with the first, sixteenth, thirty-first and forty­
sixth minute of the Clock Hour. 

2 



(5)	 "continuous Emission Monitoring System (CEMS)" 
means all equipment necessary to obtain an hourly 
emission rate of sulfur dioxide including, but not 
necessarily limited to, a continuous emission 
monitor (CEM) which determines sulfur dioxide 
concentrations in a stack gas, a continuous stack 
gas vOlumetric flow rate monitor which determines 
stack gas flow rates, and associated data 
acquisition equipment. 

(6)	 "Daily Emissions" means the amount of sulfur 
dioxide (S02) emitted in a Calendar Day (expressed 
in tons per day) as determined in accordance with 
the matrix contained in Table 1 and utilizing 
Equation A-02 and Appendix A-l of this Exhibit A as 
appropriate. 

The following table provides a template for 
determining daily emissions for the Sinter Plant 
Stack, Blast Furnace Stack and Acid Plant Stack. 

TABLE 1 
DAILY EMISSIONS MATRIX 

FOR THE SINTER PLANT STACK, BLAST FURNACE STACK, AND ACID PLANT STACK 

Number of CEMS-Derived Operating Hour5 Per Operating Hour5 Per 
Hourly Emission Rates Calendar Day of the Calendar Day of the 
Available Per Calendar stack equal 24. Stack do not equal 24. 
Day. 

24 CEMS-Derived Hourly 
Emission Rates. 

Less than 24 and 
greater than or equal 
to 20 CEMS-Derived 
Hourly Emission Rates. 

Less than 20 CEMS­
Derived Hourly Emission 
Rates (Blast Furnace 
Stack and Sinter Plant 
Stack only). 

Determine "Daily 
Emissions by Summing 
all CEMS-Derived Hourly 
Emission Rates for the 
given Calendar Day. 

Determine Daily 
Emissions by the use of 
Equation A-02 in 
Exhibit A. 

Determine Daily 
Emissions by summing 
the available CEMS­
Derived Hourly Emission 
Rates with the 
applicable Surrogate 
Hourly Emission Rates 
(as determined by 
Equations 1 and 2 of 
Appendix A-I to this 
Exhibit I'll. 

Determine Daily 
Emissions by Summing 
all CEMS-Derived Hourly 
Emission Rates for the 
given Calendar Day. 

Determine Daily 
Emissions by the use of 
Equation A-02 in 
Exhibit A. 

Determine Daily 
Emissions by summing 
all available CEMS­
Derived Hourly Emission 
Rates, all applicable 
Surrogate Hourly 
Emission Rates (as 
determined by Equations 
1 and 2 of Appendix A-I 
to this Exhibit I'll, and 
any applicable De 
Minimis Hourly Emission 
Rates. 
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Since Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates are not 
applicable to the Acid Plant Stack, daily emissions 
for the Acid Plant Stack shall be determined in 
accordance with rows 1 and 2 of Table 1, above. 

Equation A-02 

Daily Emissions (tons/day) = {[(Sum of CEMS-Derived Hourly 
Emission Rates for Operating Hours) x (No. of Operating 
Hours) l/(No. of Operating Hours for Which CEMS-Derived 
Emission Rates are Available)} + (Sum of CEMS-Derived Hourly 
Emission Rates for Hours Other Than Operating Hours) + (Sum of 
De Minimis Hourly Emission Rates) 

(7)	 "De Minimis Hourly Emission Rate" means a 
sUbstitute emission rate for the Sinter Plant 
Stack, Blast Furnace Stack, or the Acid plant Stack 
which shall apply during those Clock Hours that are 
not Operating Hours, and for which a CEMS-Derived 
Hourly Emission Rate is unavailable. The De 
Minimis Hourly Emission Rate is 0.20 tons per hour 
of sulfur dioxide for the Blast Furnace Stack, 0.40 
tons per hour of sulfur dioxide for the sinter 
Plant Stack, and 0.00 tons per hour of sulfur 
dioxide for the Acid Plant Stack. 

(8)	 "Hourly Average" means an arithmetic average of all ­
Complete 15-Minute Data Blocks for a Clock Hour. A 
minimum of three Complete 15-Minute Data Blocks are 
required to determine an Hourly Average for each 
monitor per clock Hour. 

(9)	 "Operating Hours" means: 
For the Acid Plant Stack, those Clock Hours 

when the Acid Plant is operating, as determined by 
the use of contemporaneous operating logs, 
production logs, and/or other records which 
indicate the operating status of the Acid Plant. 

For the Sinter Plant Stack and Blast Furnace 
Stack , respectively, those hours when the sinter 
Machine and Blast Furnace are operating or when 
emissions are greater than any associated De 
Minimis Hourly Emission Rate. Operating Hours for 
the sinter Plant Stack and the Blast Furnace Stack 
shall be determined as follows: if the CEMS is not 
functioning, by use of contemporaneous operating 
logs, production logs, and/or other records which 
indicate the operating status of the sinter Plant 
stack or the Blast Furnace stack, as appropriate; 
if the CEMS is functioning, any Clock Hours when 
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the CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rate for the 
specific stack is greater than the respective De 
Minimis Hourly Emission Rate. 

(10)	 "Surrogate Hourly Emission Rate" means a sulfur 
dioxide emission rate for the Blast Furnace Stack 
or sinter Plant Stack (expressed in tons per hour) 
derived from one or more surrogate parameters. A 
Surrogate Hourly Emission Rate will be sUbstituted 
for CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rate during each 
Operating Hour when a CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission 
Rate is not available. The methods by which 
Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates are determined, and 
how they are used, are set forth in Appendix A-1 to 
this Exhibit A. 

The use of hourly emission data from continuous 
emission monitors and stack flow rate monitors is 
the preferred method by which compliance is to be 
determined under this Exhibit A. Although 
Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates are being 
sUbstituted for CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates 
to provide emission estimates during certain 
instances when CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates 
are not available, Asarco may not use Surrogate 
Hourly Emission Rates to satisfy the requirements 
for a Quarterly Data Recovery Rate specified in 
PART I, Section 3, subsections (E) and (F) of this 
Exhibit A. 

(11)	 "Quarterly Data Recovery Rate" means the 
relationship between the number of Operating Hours 
in a calendar quarter when CEMS-Derived Hourly 
Emission Rates are available for a stack in 
comparison to the number of corresponding Operating 
Hours during the calendar quarter, and expressed as 
a percentage. The Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for 
a stack shall be calculated in accordance with the 
following equation: 

Equation A-03 

CEMS-Derived Hourly 
Emission Rates in a 
Calendar Quarter that are 
also Operating Hours 

Quarterly Data	 X 100 
Recovery Rate 

Total No. of Operating 
Hours in a Calendar 
Quarter 
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-(12) "Standard 
atmosphere 

Conditions" 
(29.92" Hg). 

means 20°C (68°F) and 1 

(13) "Unusual Circumstances" means circumstances which 
are beyond Asarco's control such as earthquakes, 
lightning, area wide power outages, or fire; but 
not to include malfunctions of any monitoring 
equipment or associated data acquisition equipment 
unless such malfunctions meet the following 
conditions: . 
(a) Asarco has properly designed the 

emission monitoring and stack 
monitoring systems including the 
data acquisition systems (CEMS); 

continuous 
flow rate 
associated 

(b) Asarco has properly operated and maintained 
the continuous emission monitors, stack flow 
rate monitors, and associated data acquisition 
systems (CEMS): 

(c) Asarco has maintained a complete inventory of 
those spare parts that are reasonably expected 
to fail, which would allow Asarco to 
SUbstantially replace the continuous emission 
and stack flow rate monitors as well as the 
associated data acquisition systems (CEMS): 

(d) Asarco has maintained a larger inventory of 
spare parts for those CEMS parts which have 
shown a history of failure; 

-
(e) Asarco produces evidence that it has exhausted 

its spare parts inventory specif ic to the 
problem or malfunction and can show evidence 
that additional spare parts were ordered 
within 2 working days of the inventory being 
exhausted for the specific part: 

(f) Asarco produces evidence that it has taken all 
reasonable steps to minimize the period of 
inoperation of the monitor or associated data 
acquisition equipment (CEMS); and 

(g) Asarco submits a report to the department' s 
air quality bureau documenting that the 
malfunction meets the above conditions within 
one week of occurrence. 

Asarco shall promptly notify the department's air 
quality bureau by telephone of the occurrence of 
Unusual Circumstances, as defined herein, except 
that if telephone notification is not immediately 
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possible, notification at the beginning of the next 
working day is	 acceptable. 

(14)	 "Valid Data" means data that is obtained from a 
continuous sulfur dioxide emission monitor, 
continuous temperature monitor, or continuous flow 
rate monitor, which meets the applicable 
specifications, operating requirements and quality 
assurance and control requirements of PART I, 
sections 5 and 6 of this Exhibit A. 

section 3	 Emission Limitations 

(A)	 Daily Emissions of sulfur dioxide (S02) from the sulfuric 
Acid Plant Stack shall not exceed 4.30 tons per Calendar 
Day. 

(B)	 Daily Emissions of sulfur dioxide (S02) from the Sinter 
Plant Stack shall not exceed 60.27 tons per Calendar Day. 

(C)	 Daily Emissions of sulfur dioxide (S02) from the Blast 
Furnace Stack shall not exceed 29.64 tons per Calendar 
Day. 

(D)	 In addition to the requirements of PART I, section 3, 
sUbsections (B) and (C) above, the Daily Emissions of 
sulfur dioxide from the Blast Furnace Stack shall not 
exceed the values determined by the following equations: 

Where: B =	 Daily Emissions of S02 from the Blast 
Furnace Stack in tons per Calendar Day 
(not to exceed 29.64 tons per day). 

S =	 Daily Emissions of S02 from the sinter 
Plant Stack in tons per Calendar Day (not 
to exceed 60.27 tons per day) . 

Equation A-04 

When the Daily Emissions from the Sinter Plant Stack are 
less than or equal to 22.93 tons per Calendar Day, then 
Daily Emissions from the Blast Furnace Stack shall not 
exceed (per corresponding Calendar Day) : 

B = 29.64 - (O.lBO) (S) 

Equation A-05 

When the Daily Emissions from the Sinter Plant Stack are 
greater than 22.93 tons per Calendar Day but less than or 
equal to 54.54 tons per Calendar Day, then Daily 
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Emissions from the Blast Furnace Stack shall 
(per corresponding Calendar Day) : 

not exceed 

B = 38.74 - (0.577) (S) 

Equation A-06 

When the Daily Emissions from the sinter Plant Stack are 
greater than 54.54 tons per Calendar Day, then Daily 
Emissions from the Blast Furnace Stack shall not exceed 
(per corresponding Calendar Day): 

B == 76.60 - (1.271) (S) 

(E) Given both the emission limitations contained in this 
Exhibi t A and the modeling results upon which such 
limitations are based, the successful use of continuous 
emission and stack flow rate monitors by Asarco is 
critical for the department to be able to ensure that 
Asarco maintains compliance with the emission limits 
contained in this Exhibit A. Except for Unusual 
circumstances, and sUbject to the best efforts 
requirements of PART I, Section 3, subsection (F), the 
Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for sulfur dioxide emissions 
from the Acid Plant Stack, Sinter Plant Stack, and Blast 
Furnace Stack shall each be equal to or exceed 94 
percent. -. 
Nothing in this section shall preclude enforcement action 
for a Quarterly Data Recovery Rate that is less than 100 
percent but equal to or greater than 94 percent, if the 
conditions in PART I, Section 3, subsection (F) are not 
sa.tisfied. 

(F) In addition to complying with the minimum Quarterly Data 
Recovery Rates specified in PART I, Section 3, subsection 
(E), Asarco shall undertake its best efforts to strive 
for and achieve the highest Quarterly Data Recovery Rates 
which are practical. The determination of what is 
practical and therefore acceptable data loss shail be 
made consistent with PART I, section 4, sUbsection (C). 

(G) Sulfur dioxide emissions from the Concentrate Storage and 
Handling Building Stack (including the exhaust from the 
new SPVS baghouse) shall not exceed 46.00 pounds per hour 
or 0.552 tons per Calendar Day. 

(H) Effective June 30, 1995, sulfur dioxide emissions from 
the Crushing Mill Baghouse Stack #1 shall not exceed 0.19 
tons per Calendar Day. 

(I) Effective June 30, 1995, sulfur dioxide emissions from 
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the Crushing Mill Baghouse Stack #2 shall not exceed 0.37 
tons per Calendar Day. 

(J)	 In order to limit fugitive emissions of sulfur dioxide 
from the sinter (D&L) Building, openings to the building 
enclosure shall not exceed 1100 square feet. Garage 
doors, man doors, and temporary openings necessary for 
maintenance and repairs shall not count against this 
limitation, provided Asarco keeps such openings in their 
closed position except when actually in use. 

(K)	 Asarco and the department acknowledge that the control 
options proposed to control lead emissions from the Blast 
Furnace Feed Floor and the Blast Furnace Tapping Platform 
will also sUbstantially increase the capture efficiency 
for fugitive emissions of sulfur dioxide from these 
sources. If a lead SIP containing control options which 
sUbstantially increase the capture efficiency for 
fugitive sulfur dioxide emissions from these sources is 
not submitted by the Governor to EPA by November 15, 
1995, Asarco shall by January 15, 1996 submit to the 
department an alternative method to ensure that emissions 
do not significantly increase over the levels identified 
in the January 20, 1992 report entitled "S02 Emission 
Inventory, Asarco Primary Lead Smelter, East Helena, 
Montana". 

(L)	 Asarco shall maintain and operate all processes and 
systems within the Cottrell Penthouse, Mist precipitator 
Building, and Pump Tank Building such that conditions 
which contribute to volume· source sulfur dioxide 
emissions from these sources are not significantly 
degraded compared to conditions existing during the 
preparation of the January 20, 1992 report entitled "S02 
Emission Inventory, Asarco Primary Lead Smelter, East 
Helena, Montana". 

(M)	 Asarco shall maintain and operate all processes and 
systems associated with the Acid Plant Scrubber Towers 
such that conditions which contribute to volume source 
sulfur dioxide emissions from this source are not 
significantly degraded compared to conditions existing 
during the preparation of the January 20, 1992 report 
entitled "S02 Emission Inventory, Asarco Primary Lead 
Smelter, East Helena, Montana". 

section 4 Compliance Determinations 

(A)	 Compliance with the emission limitations contained in 
PART I, Section 3, subsections (A), (B), (C), and (0) 
shall be determined using data from the cEMS required by 
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PART I, Section 6. When less than 24 and greater than or
 
equal to 20 CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates are
 
available for a Calendar Day, compliance shall be
 
determined through the use of Equation A-02 in this
 
Exhibit A.
 

When less than 20 CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates are
 
available for a Calendar Day, compliance by the Blast
 
Furnace Stack and sinter Plant Stack with PART I, section
 
3, subsections (B), (C), and (D), as appropriate, shall
 
be determined through the use of CEMS-Derived Hourly
 
Emission Rates, Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates for those
 
Operating Hours when CEMS-Derived Emission Rates are
 
unavailable, and De Minimis Hourly Emission Rates for
 
those hours other than Operating Hours when CEMS-Derived
 
Hourly Emission Rates are unavailable.
 

(B)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate 
requirements. 

(1)	 Compliance with the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate 
requirements contained in PART I, Section 3, 
subsection (E) shall be determined in accordance 
with PART I, Section 2, subsection (A) (11), with no 
exceptions for out-of-specification data or monitor 
downtime, unless such downtime is due to Unusual 
Circumstances as defined in PART I, section 2, -. 
subsection (A)(13). 

(2)	 Asarco shall have the burden of proof in
 
demonstrating that an Unusual Circumstance has
 
occurred through properly signed, contemporaneous
 
operating logs, or other relevant evidence. If, as
 
a result of Unusual Circumstances, monitoring
 
equipment or associated data acquisition equipment
 
are inoperable (CEMS not functioning) for more than
 
10 days, Asarco may continue operation of the
 
associated process (es) (ie., sinter Plant, Blast
 
Furnace, Acid Plant) only in accordance with the
 
following:
 

(a)	 Within 10 days of the occurrence of Unusual 
Circumstances, Asarco shall submit to the 
department a corrective action plan that 
includes a schedule with appropriate 
milestones to accomplish as expeditiously as 
practicable, and within a period not to exceed 
six months, either: 

(i)	 correction of the failure; or 

10 -




(ii)	 development, installation (if necessary), 
testing, maintenance and operation of a 
new continuous Emission Monitoring 
System. 

(b)	 Within 10 days after or any time prior to the 
occurrence of Unusual Circumstances, Asarco 
shall submit to the department an alternative 
monitoring plan which describes monitoring 
systems or procedures to monitor compliance 
with emission limits until the proposed 
corrective action plan has been approved and 
fully implemented. The alternative monitoring 
system must be sUfficiently accurate or 
conservative to provide reasonable assurance 
of compliance with the emission limitations 
and should incorporate progressively more 
accurate equipment and methodologies based 
upon the length of time that the continuous 
Emission Monitoring System will be non­
operational. If Asarco has obtained approval 
of an alternative monitoring plan prior to the 
occurrence of an Unusual Circumstance, Asarco 
shall implement the approved plan within 10 
days of the occurrence of an Unusual 
circumstance. 

(c)	 Asarco may continue to operate the associated 
process (es) (ie., sinter Plant, Blast Furnace, 
Acid Plant)- if it is implementing an approved 
corrective action plan and alternative 
monitoring plan, or complies with the 
requirements of PART I, section 4, subsections 
(B) (3), (4) and/or (5) below, as applicable 
(except where expressly provided otherwise). 

(3)	 The department shall have 20 days from receipt to 
review the corrective action and alternative 
monitoring plans described in PART I, section 4, 
sUbsections (B) (2) above, and may approve, require 
revision, or disapprove such plans as appropriate 
to meet the specific objectives for each plan 
stated in PART I, section 4, subsection (B). 
Consistent with the specific requirements of PART 
I, Section 4, subsections (B)(4) and/or (5), as 
appropriate, Asarco may continue operating the 
associated process(es) (,i.~..... , Sinter Plant, Blast 
Furnace, Acid Plant) while the department conducts 
its review and makes a determination, even if the 
department fails to make a determination within 20 
days. 
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(4)	 Unless the department approves the proposed
 
corrective action plan during the department's 20­

day review period provided in PART I, Section 4,
 
subsection (B) (3), Asarco shall not implement the
 
proposed plan during this period. Asarco may
 
implement the proposed corrective action plan after
 
the department's 20-day review period has passed,
 
if the department has failed to act in a timely
 
manner. within 20 days of receipt of a notice from
 
the department that the proposed corrective action
 
plan must be revised or is disapproved, Asarco
 
shall correct the deficiencies and obtain approval
 
of the revised or new plan. Asarco may continue
 
operation of the associated process(es) (ie. ,
 
sinter Plant, Blast Furnace, Acid Plant), but shall
 
cease operation of the respective process(es) if
 
the department's approval of a new or revised plan
 
is not obtained within this latter 20-day period. 

(5)	 If prior approval has not been obtained, Asarco may 
submit a proposed alternative monitoring plan 
within 10 days after the occurrence of an Unusual 
Circumstance, which shall be reviewed in accordance 
with PART I, section 4, subsection (B) (3). Asarco 
shall implement the proposed plan immediately upon 
submittal and shall continue to implement the plan 
until notified in writing by the department that a 
revision is necessary or the plan is disapproved. 
Upon receipt of such written notification, Asarco ­
may continue to- implement the proposed plan, but 
shall seek to correct any identified deficiencies 
and obtain department approval of the revised or 
new plan within 20 days. Asarco may continue 
operation of the associated process (es) (ie., 
Sinter Plant, Blast Furnace, Acid Plant) while it 
awaits the department's determination but shall 
cease operation of the respective process (es) if 
the department's approval of a new or revised plan 
is not obtained within this latter 20-day period. 
If complete implementation of the approved 
corrective action plan does not result in fully 
operational CEMS, the department may require a new 
or revised alternative monitoring plan to account 
for the additional time during which the CEMS will 
not be operational. 

(C)	 In regard to the Quarterly Data Recovery Rate 
requirements contained in PART I, Section 3, sUbsection
 
(F), the determination of what is practical and therefore
 
acceptable data loss shall consider whether:
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(1)	 Asarco has properly operated and maintained the 
continuous emission monitors, stack flow rate 
monitors, and associated data acquisition systems 
(CEMS) including the performance of preventive 
maintenance, the maintenance of the spare parts 
inventory described in PART I, section 2, 
subsections (A) (13) (c) and (d), and the conduct of 
the quality assurance requirements described in 
PART I, Sections 5 and 6; 

(2)	 Asarco has taken immediate and appropriate action to 
correct a malfunction in the continuous emission 
monitors, stack flow rate monitors or associated 
data acquisition systems (CEMS); 

(3)	 Unusual circumstances have occurred, as defined in 
PART I, section 2, subsection (A) (13). 

If requested in writing by the department, Asarco shall 
provide in writing a detailed explanation, including all 
pertinent documentation, of any data loss that has 
occurred under PART I, section 3, subsection (F) and this 
section (4) (C) . 

(D)	 compliance with the emission limitations contained in 
PART I, Section 3, subsections (G), (H), and (I) shall be 
determined by emissions testing as specified in PART I, 
section 5, subsections (E) and (F). 

section 5 Emission Testing 

(A)	 Except as provided by PART I, Section 5, subsection (C), 
Asarco shall perform annual source testing using EPA­
approved methods (Methods 1-4 and 6/6C, 40 CFR Part 60, 
Appendix A) or an equivalent method approved by the 
department, and in accordance with the Montana Source 
Testing Protocol (ARM 16.8.709), to accurately determine 
the performance of all continuous emission monitors and 
stack gas flow rate monitors. 

(B)	 Except as provided by PART I, Section 5, subsection (C), 
Asarco shall conduct quarterly Certified Gas Audits (CGA) 
or Relative Accuracy Audits (RAA). 

(C)	 Asarco shall certify all continuous emission monitors on 
an	 annual basis using the Relative Accuracy Testing Audit 
(RATA) described in 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix F. The RATA 
testing will satisfy the requirements for one of the 
quarterly audits required by PART I, section 5, 
subsection (B), the annual source test required by PART 
I, Section 5, subsection (A), and the annual Method 2 
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-Test required by PART I, section 6, subsection (E) (4) . 

(D) Asarco shall provide a minimum of ten (10) days advance 
notice to the department of each continuous emission 
monitor certification activity, to provide an opportunity 
for the activity to be observed by department personnel. 

(E) Asarco shall perform annual source testing on the 
Concentrate storage and Handling Building Stack using 
EPA-approved methods (Methods 1-4 and 6j6C, 40 CFR Part 
60, Appendix A) or an equivalent method approved by the 
department, and in accordance with the Montana Source 
Testing Protocol (ARM 16.8.709). Asarco shall conduct 
the first annual source test in 1994, and conduct such 
annual testing through 1998. After the 1998 source test, 
Asarco may request that the department review the 
necessi ty of continued annual testing for the CSHB. 
Based on a review of the results of the annual testing 
performed by Asarco, the department may determine that 
the annual testing requirement is no longer appropriate, 
and may notify Asarco in writing of a new testing 
schedule for the CSHB. 

(F) Upon request of the department, Asarco shall perform 
source testing on the Crushing Mill Baghouse Stack #1 and 
the Crushing Mill Baghouse Stack #2 using EPA-approved 
methods (Method 1-4 and 6j6C, 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A) 
or an equivalent method approved by the department, and 
in accordance with the Montana Source Testing Protocol 
(ARM 16. 8 . 7 0 9) . 

-
Section 6 continuous Monitoring 

(A) Asarco shall operate and maintain continuous emission 
monitors to measure sulfur dioxide concentrations from 
the Acid Plant stack, the sinter (D&L) Plant Stack, and 
the Blast Furnace Stack. 

(B) Asarco shall operate and maintain continuous stack flow 
rate monitors to measure the stack gas flow rates from 
the Acid Plant Stack, the sinter (D&L) Plant stack, and 
the Blast Furnace Stack. 

(C) The data from the continuous emission and stack flow rate 
monitors required by PART I, Section 6, subsections (A) 
and (B), above, shall be used to determine compliance 
with the Daily Emissions limits set forth in PART I, 
Section 3, subsections (A), (B), (C), and (D). 

(D) Asarco shall operate, maintain, and test each continuous 
emission monitor required by this Exhibit A in accordance 
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with the requirements of 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B ­
Performance Specification Nos. 2 and 6. Asarco shall 
also implement quality assurance and quality control 
procedures in accordance with the requirements of 40 CFR 
Part	 60, Appendix F. 

(E)	 Asarco shall operate, maintain, and test all stack flow 
rate monitors required by this Exhibit A in accordance 
with the requirements of 40 CFR Part 75, Appendix A, 
Continuous Emission Monitoring, Specifications and Test 
Procedures. In addition, Asarco shall conduct: 

(1)	 a daily blow-back or back purging of the pitot 
tube; 

(2)	 a quarterly check of stack velocities and flow 
rates by performing a velocity traverse; 

(3)	 a quarterly visual inspection of the pitot tubes, 
in conjunction with the quarterly stack velocities 
and flow rate checks; and 

(4)	 an annual Reference Method 2 test (Determination of 
Stack Gas Velocity and Volumetric Flow Rate) . 

Notwithstanding the operation and maintenance 
requirements specified by 40 CFR Part 75, Asarco shall 
not exceed a relative accuracy of 15%. 

Asarco shall conduct stack flow rate monitor performance 
testing at the plant's normal operating load/production 
rate, and shall not be required to perform this at three 
plant operating loads as specified in 40 CFR Part 75. 

(F)	 If the activities required in PART I, Section 6, 
sUbsection (E) (3) indicate a worn or damaged pitot tUbe, 
the pitot tube will be replaced and a velocity traverse 
will be performed to confirm the accuracy of the new 
pitot tube. 

(G)	 For each continuous emission monitor required by this 
Exhibit A, Asarco shall perform three zero/spans (Z/S) 
per day (one per eight hour shift). Asarco may conduct 
the daily Z/S checks using an electro-optical method, 
however, at least one Z/ S per calendar week must be 
conducted using a certified calibration gas. 

(H)	 Notwithstanding the requirements of PART I, Section 6, 
subsections (D) and (G), if any zero/span exceeds 2.5 
percent calibration drift, Asarco shall immediately 
initiate calibration procedures or corrective action to 
correct the problem. 
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(I)	 Asarco shall develop, maintain, and utilize Quality 
Assurance and Quality Control and Standard Operating 
Procedures (QA/QC and SOP) documents specifically for the 
instruments and equipment that Asarco is using for 
continuous emission monitoring and stack gas flow rate 
monitoring (CEMS). These documents will detail specific 
operational controls, procedures and requirements that 
are designed to insure the collection of data which meets 
the requirements of this Exhibit A.. If any instrument or 
equipment is changed or other hardware is placed into 
service, new QA/QC and SOP documents must be developed as 
appropriate for the new equipment. These documents, and 
any modifications thereto, are sUbject to review and 
approval by the department, as described below. 

(1)	 Asarco shall submit the QA/QC and SOP documents for· 
the existing CEMS to the department for review 
prior to implementation. Any modifications to the 
QA/QC and SOP documents shall be submitted to the 
department within 60 days after implementation. 
The department shall approve, require revision, or 
disapprove the QA/QC and SOP documents, or any 
modifications thereto, within 90 days after 
submittal by Asarco. 

(2)	 Asarco shall implement the QA/QC and SOP documents 
for the existing CEMS no later than JUly 1, 1994, 
and for any modification when the modification is -.
installed or implemented. Asarco shall continue to 
implement the QA/QC and SOP documents or any 
modifications until the receipt of a written notice 
of revision or disapproval from the department. 
Pending the department's action on any submitted 
QA/QC and SOP documents or modifications, CEMS data 
gathered using equipment or procedures to which 
such documents apply may be used to satisfy 
Asarco's Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements 
if Asarco is implementing such QA/QC and SOP 
documents. 

(3)	 Upon receipt of a written notice of revision or 
disapproval from the department, Asarco may 
continue to implement the QA/QC and SOP documents 
or any modifications, but shall seek to correct any 
identified deficiencies and obtain department 
approval of the revised or new documents within 30 
days. During this 30-day period, data from the 
CEMS may continue to be used to satisfy Asarco's 
Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements if Asarco 
is implementing such QA/QC and SOP documents. Data 
collected from the CEMS after this 3D-day period, 
will be invalid and cannot be used to satisfy 
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Asarco's Quarterly Data Recovery Rate requirements 
unless the QA/QC and SOP documents related to the 
CEMS	 have been approved by the department. 

section 7 Data Reporting 

(A)	 Asarco shall record, organize, and archive for at least 
three years the following data collected by or derived 
from the continuous emission monitors and the stack gas 
flow rate monitors required by this Exhibit A (CEMS): 

(1)	 hourly average sulfur dioxide concentrations in 
ppm; 

(2)	 hourly average stack vOlumetric flow rates in scfm; 

(3)	 hourly average stack gas temperature in of; 

(4)	 CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates; 

(5)	 Daily Emissions of sulfur dioxide in tons per 
Calendar Day: and 

(6)	 Quarterly Data Recovery Rate expressed in percent. 

(8)	 Asarco shall, within 30 days after the end of each 
calendar quarter, submit to the department a wr i tten 
report for that quarter that includes the following: 

(1)	 All information regarding excess emissions (in 
accordance with EPA guidance), inclUding all S02 
continuous emission monitor data and stack gas flow 
rate monitor data necessary to determine that 
emission limits have been exceeded. The 
information shall inclUde, for each Calendar Day on 
which emission limits are exceeded, hourly average 
sulfur dioxide concentrations, hourly average stack 
gas flow rates, CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates, 
Daily Emissions, and the daily data recovery rate 
for the appropriate stacks. 

(2)	 The Quarterly Data Recovery Rate for each of the 
CEMS serving the sinter Plant Stack, Blast Furnace 
stack, and Acid Plant Stack. Asarco shall submit 
supporti~g data necessary to determine the number 
of operating Hours for the sinter Plant Stack, 
Blast Furnace st~ck, and Acid Plant Stack. 

(3)	 All Surrogate and De Minimis Hourly Emission Rate 
data, and extrapolated (Equation A-02) emission 
rate data, including the following: 
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(a)	 Calendar Days for which Surrogate Hourly 
Emission Rates were used to determine 
compliance with Daily Emission limits; 

(b)	 Calendar Days for which Equation A-02 was used 
to determine compliance with Daily Emission 
limits; 

(c)	 Calendar Days for which De Minimis Hourly 
Emission Rates were used to determine 
compliance with Daily Emission limits; 

(d)	 specific Clock Hours for which emissions were 
de~ermined by using surrogate Hourly Emission 
Rates, De Minimis Hourly Emission Rates, or 
Equation A-02i 

(e)	 for each Calendar Day on which Surrogate 
Hourly Emission Rates are used, a list of the 
Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates and the Daily 
Emissions for each such Calendar Day, and all 
data and analysis on which such rates are 
based, consistent with Appendix A-1. 

(C)	 Upon request by the department, Asarco shall provide the 
department with any of the data archived in accordance 
with PART I, section 7, sUbsection (A). The data shall 
be submitted to the department on magnetic media 
compatible with the department's data management system. ­

(D)	 Asarco shall, except when Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates
 
are utilized, determine the Daily Emissions for the Acid
 
Plant Stack, the Blast Furnace Stack, and the sinter
 
(D&L) Plant Stack at the conclusion of each Calendar Day.
 
When Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates are necessary to
 
determine the Daily Emissions for either the sinter Plant
 
Stack or the Blast Furnace Stack, Asarco shall determine
 
the Daily Emissions for that Calendar Day within seven
 
(7) days from that date. If requested, Asarco shall 
provide the Daily Emissions determination and underlying 
data from any prior Calendar Day to a representative of 
the department or EPA. 

Section 8 Additional Requirements and Conditions 

(A)	 Notwithstanding the testing that is required and
 
specified by this Exhibit A, the department may require
 
additional emissions testing on sources in the plant per
 
ARM 16.8.704, Testing Requirements.
 

(B)	 Asarco shall maintain a copy of the ~inal Order of the 

18 -




Board of Health and Environmental Sciences (that adopts 
and incorporates this Exhibit A and Appendix A-1) 
including a copy of this Exhibit A and Appendix A-1, at 
the East Helena Facility, and make the copy available for 
inspection by department or EPA personnel upon request. 

(C)	 Asarco shall comply with all other applicable state, 
federal and local laws and regulations. 

section 9 General Conditions 

(A)	 Inspection The department, for the purpose of 
ascertaining the state of compliance with all 
requirements contained in the final Order of the Board of 
Health and Environmental Sciences (that adopts and 
incorporates this Exhibit A and Appendix A-1), this 
Exhibit A, and Appendix A-1, may enter and inspect, at 
any reasonable time, any property, premises, or place 
owned or operated by Asarco at the facility in East 
Helena. Asarco may not refuse entry or access to an 
authorized representative of the department who presents 
appropriate credentials when the department requests 
entry for purposes of inspection. 

As part of any inspection, the department's representa­
tives shall be allowed to conduct surveys, collect 
samples, obtain data, audit monitoring equipment, or 
observe any monitoring or testing, and otherwise conduct 
all necessary functio~s related to Exhibit A, Appendix A­
1, and the final Order of the Board of Health and 
Environmental Sciences (that adopts and incorporates this 
Exhibit A and Appendix A-1). 

All inspections pursuant to this PART I, section 9, 
subsection (A) shall be conducted in compliance with all 
applicable federal or state rules or requirements for 
workplace safety and Asarco East Helena plant safety 
rules or requirements. Asarco shall inform the 
department representatives of all applicable workplace 
safety rules or requirements at the time of the 
inspection. Nothing contained in this PART I, section 9, 
subsection (A) shall be construed to limit the 
department's statutory right of entry and inspection as 
provided for in Section 75-2-403, MCA. 

(B)	 Compliance with statutes and Regulations Specific 
listing of requirements, limitations, and conditions 
contained herein does not relieve Asarco from compliance 
with all applicable statutes and administrative 
regulations including amendments thereto, nor waive the 
right of the department to require compliance with all 
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applicable statutes and administrative regulations, 
including amendments thereto. 

(C)	 Enforcement - Violations of limitations, conditions and 
requirements contained herein may constitute grounds for 
jUdicial or administrative enforcement action. 

-
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PART II ANALYSIS OF CONDITIONS 

Section 1 Process Description 

Feed materials received into the Asarco 
delivered by either railcar or by haul 
unprocessed lead bearing concentrates 

East 
truck. 
are 

Helena Plant 
All incom

handled in 

are 
ing, 
the 

Concentrate Storage and Handling Building (CSHB). This building is 
designed to enclose and ventilate the unloading, storage, mixing, 
blending, and conveying operations of nearly all the materials to 
be smelted. The material unloaded in the CSHB are fed by overhead 
crane into a series of feeder bins and beltlines that deliver the 
mixed new material to the Sinter Plant. 

The purpose of the Sinter Plant is to reduce .the sulfur content of 
the new, unprocessed ore concentrate mix to approximately 1.5% and 
to produce a porous agglomerated material, called sinter, which is 
visually similar to lava and suitable for smelting in the Blast 
Furnace. strong process gases generated from the front end of the 
sintering operation are drawn through an electrostatic precipitator 
which removes 99% of the particulate and produces an optically 
clear gas for the Acid Plant. The dried gas containing sulfur 
dioxide reacts with oxygen in the presence of a catalyst to form 
suI fur trioxide gas. This suI fur trioxide gas is converted to 
sulfuric acid in a final absorption tower. Weak gas from the back 
end of the sinter operation and ventilation air are distributed to 
the sinter baghouse and vented to the sinter Plant Stack. 

The sinter or roast produced in the sintering operation is mixed 
wi th coke and byproducts to make up the charge to the Blast 
Furnace. The charge is smelted in an oxygen-enriched Blast Furnace 
to produce molten lead bullion and slag. The lead bullion is 
removed to the dross plant for further processing. The slag is 
cooled in large molds and eventually transported in a solid state 
to the slag pile. The lead bullion is poured into 90-ton kettles 
where it is cooled, fluxed, and stirred, which causes the copper 
bearing material (called dross) to rise to the top of the kettle. 
The dross is skimmed off and charged to the dross reverberatory 
furnace. The remaining lead is pumped into 10-ton molds, cooled, 
and shipped to the Asarco Omaha 'refinery for further processing. 

The copper bearing dross is melted in a reverberatory furnace where 
it is separated into matte, speiss, and lead. The matte (copper 
sulfide) and speiss (copper antimony and arsenide) are tapped from 
the furnace, cooled, and shipped to one of the Asarco copper 
refineries for further processing. The lead is returned to the 
drossing plant. 
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-
section 2 Determination of Emissions from CEM Data 

In order to comply with emission limits that apply to the sinter 
Plant Stack, Blast Furnace Stack and Acid Plant Stack, it will be 
necessary for Asarco to develop a reliable system to monitor and 
control its operations to assure that such emission limits are not 
exceeded. Such a system might be based upon real-time monitoring 
of CEMS data and/or such other data or process monitoring as may be 
necessary and appropriate to assure compliance. 

The net result of the compliance demonstration submitted by TRC 
(Asarco's consultant) is to provide greater flexibility for the two 
largest sources of sulfur dioxide (S02) emissions. The intent of 
the demonstration is to allow Asarco to increase the S02 emissions 
from the Blast Furnace Stack, with the Sinter Plant Stack emissions 
as the controlling parameter. In other words, if the emissions 
from the Sinter Plant Stack are high, then the emissions from the 
Blast Furnace Stack must be lower (normal). If the Sinter Plant 
process is slowed down or stopped, then the emissions from the 
Blast Furnace would be allowed to be higher than normal. 

The modeling performed by TRC (Asarco's consultant), and submitted 
by Asarco as their compliance demonstration for the primary S02 
NAAQS, focused upon meeting the primary 24-hour S02 NAAQS (365 
micrograms per cubic meter (0.14 ppm) , maximum 24-hour 
concentration, not to be exceeded more than once per year). 
Demonstrating compliance with this 24-hour standard also results in 
compliance with the primary annual S02 NAAQS. This analysis did 
not address camp 1iance with the secondary S02 NAAQS (a 3- hour 
standard). 

-
Modeling the emissions from the Sinter Plant Stack as the Control 
for setting the emissions from the Blast Furnace Stack generates 
the following emission parameters (From Part I, section 2.B.4): 

0.00 < S .:s. 22.93 (Eq.A-04) B .:s. 29.64 - (0.180)S 

22.93 < S .:s. 54.54 (Eq. A-O 5) B .:s. 38.74 - (0.577)S 

54.54 < S .:s. 60.27 (Eq.A-06) B .:s. 76.60 - (1.271)S 

Where S is the emission from the sinter Plant Stack, 
and B is the emission from the Blast Furnace stack, 

both in tons/day. 
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The following discussion is an example method which will allow 
Asarco to continuously track compliance with the emission 
limitations and conditions in this Exhibit A, and to take 
corrective action (production or process changes), if necessary, in 
order to ensure compliance. 

Sand B may be determined as follows: 

Let "8" be the concentration of S02 in the gases being emitted from 
the Blast Furnace Stack. 8 is determined, on a wet basis, by a 
continuous Emission Monitor (CEM) and reported in parts per million 
(ppm) . 

Let "QS " represent the vOlumetric gas flow rate of the Blast 
Furnace Stack (in standard cubic feet per minute, or scfm). This 
value is measured on a wet basis (actual), and reported as cubic 
feet per minute. It is reduced to Standard Conditions (20°C and 1 
atmosphere) for determination of the mass emission rate. 

Then B, the emission rate of the Blast Furnace Stack, can be 
determined at any time by the following equation (Eq. A-O?): 

B = Q . 8 (1.1952 x 10-7 ) = X Tons/Days 

stack gas volumetric flow rates for the sources addressed by this 
Exhibit A are reduced to Standard conditions (20°C and 1 atmosphere 
of pressure), prior to calculating mass emission ra~es. 

Similarly, let "all represent the concentration of S02 present in 
the sinter Plant stack gases (wet basis determination) as reported 
by the CEM. Then "QS"' the sinter Plant Stack gas flow rate (in 
scfm) , is determined concurrently with the sinter Plant Stack S02 
concentration. 

Then S, the emission rate of the sinter Plant Stack, can be 
determined at any time by the equation (Eq. A-DB): 

S = Qs . a (1.1952 x 10-7 ) = Y Tons/Day 

These two equations, A-O? and A-Oa, provide a simple relationship 
between the concentration of S02 in the stack gas and the emission 
rate. 
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-
The conversion, 1.1952 x 10-7 , is generated from the EPA conversion 
listed in 40 CFR, Part 75, Appendix F, Equation F-1 (Vol. 58, No. 
6, Fed. Reg., January 11, 1993). Accordingly, for wet basis 
measurements of S02 concentration and flow rate: 

1 ppm S02 == -ilL S02 . (1. 660 x 10-7 ) 
scf 

{Conversion Valid for Reference Conditions: 20 C C & 1 atm.}
 
. .
 

The emission parameters discussed above were derived with the 
following additional emission limitations utilized as assumptions: 

(A)	 the Acid Plant (Source 8) emissions are relatively 
constant, and can be held at or below 4.3 tons/day of 
S02 emitted; 

(B)	 the Concentrate Storage and Handling Building 
(Source 6), will have a maximum emission rate of 0.552 
tons/day (46.00 lb/hr) of S02; 

(C)	 the emission rates of all OTHER miscellaneous emission 
sources remain constant. 

Section 3 Determination of Emissions from Surrogate Parameters -Asarco, in an effort to demonstrate compliance with their emission 
envelope, will employ an alternative monitoring scheme to determine 
emissions data for those plant operating hours when the CEMS are 
inoperative. 

The alternative monitoring scheme requires the monitoring of 
process parameters (sinter plant and blast furnace) such as raw 
material feed rate and sulfur in the feed rate. These "surrogate" 
parameters have been correlated with emissions and will be used to 
calculate Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates for both the Sinter Plant 
Stack and the Blast Furnace Stack. 

Surrogate Hourly Emission Rates will be used in conjunction with
 
the CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates to determine the Daily
 
Emissions of the sinter Plant and the Blast Furnace, but only when
 
less than 24 hours of CEMS-Derived Hourly Emission Rates are
 
available for either source on a given Calendar Day. A detailed
 
discussion of surrogate parameters and their relationship to
 
emissions can be found in Appendix A-I of this Exhibit A.
 

section 4 De Minimis Hourly Emission Rates 

De Minimis Hourly Emission Rates were developed to assign emission 
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rates to the sinter Plant stack and Blast Furnace Stack whenever 
the associated process(es) (ie., sinter Plant, Blast Furnace) is 
shutdown and the associated CEMS is inoperative. De Minimis Hourly 
Emission Rates were determined by Asarco through the review of 
historical CEMS-derived emissions data for both the sinter Plant 
Stack and the Blast Furnace Stack, gathered when the respective 
process was shutdown. 

If either the sinter Plant or Blast Furnace are operating, but not 
both, and the CEMS associatea with the process that is shutdown is 
also not operating, then the De Minimis Hourly Emission Rate that 
is applicable to the process that is shutdown will be used to 
determine compliance with the emission envelope. 

section 5 Applicable Rules and Regulations 

Asarco is sUbject to all requirements of the federal Clean Air Act, 
42 U.S.C. sections 7401, et seq., as amended, the Clean Air Act of 
Montana, Title 75, Chapter 2, MCA, and all rUles and regulations 
promulgated pursuant to those statutes, including but not limited 
to the following: 

(A)	 Administrative Rules of Montana (ARM) 16.8.820, Ambient 
Air Quality Standards for Sulfur Dioxide; 

(B)	 ARM 16.8.1414, Sulfur Oxide Emissions Lead or 
Lead/Zinc Smelting Facilities (proposed for repeal on 
September 23, 1994); 

(C)	 ARM Title 16, Chapter 8, Sub-Chapter 7, General 
Provisions; 

(D)	 ARM Title 16, Chapter 8, Sub-Chapter 9, Prevention of 
Significant Deterioration of Air Quality; 

(E)	 Section 75-2-203, MCA, Board to set Emission Levels; 

(F)	 40 CFR section 50.4, National Primary Ambient Air Quality 
Standard for Sulfur Oxides; 

(G)	 40 CFR Part 60, Subparts A and R, Standards of 
Performance for primary Lead Smelters (applicable in the 
event of a modification or reconstruction of the affected 
facility); 

(H)	 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix A, Source Test Reference Methods 
6 and 6Cj 

(I)	 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix B, Performance Specification 
Nos. 2 and 6; 
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(J) 40 CFR Part 60, Appendix F, 
Requirements for gas CEM systems 
determination; 

Quality 
used for 

Assurance 
compliance 

-
(K) 40 CFR Part 75, Appendix 

Procedures; and 
A, Specifications and Test 

(L) 40 CFR Part 75, Appendix F, Conversion Procedures. 

section 6 RACM I RACT Determination 

RACM / RACT, for this source, is that control technology which is 
necessary to meet the appropriate NAAQS (in this case, the primary 
S02 NAAQS). The Asarco Acid Plant is the primary S02 control for 
the sinter Plant. This degree of control is generally considered 
RACT for this type of source, and when combined with operational 
and process controls will achieve and maintain the primary S02 
NAAQS. 

-
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section 7 Emission Inventory - 502 

EAST HELENA so., EMISSIOII INVEIITOIll' SlMtARl''' 

SOURCE EMISSION RATE 

~Point Sources~. ppm lbs/hr Tons/Oy 

Crushing Mill Baghouse Stack #1 14.5 3.1437 0.03n 

Crushing Mi II Baghouse Stack #2 40.8 6.1590 0.0739 

Sinter Plant [0 &LJ Baghouse Stack 2090.2 3148.894 37.7867 

Acid Plant Stack 434.4 238.0998 2.8572 

Blast Furnace Baghouse Stack 491.6 1240.7 14.889 

\.later Treatment Plant • South Tank Vent (Removed from Service) 160.6 2.6278 0.03155 

\.later Treatment Plant North Tank Vent (Removed frOlll Service) 83.0 1.4522 0.01745 

I1Vo\ume Sources-

Sinter [0 &Ll Building 25.3 9.3028 0.03255 

Cottrell Penthouse 1.8 0.1065 0.0013 

Blast Furnace Feed Floor 0.5 0.9002 0.0108 

Blast Furnace Tapping Platform 2.5 2.9769 0.0357 

Uater Treatment plant North Sui lding (Removed from Service) 1.5 0.0104 0.2503 

\.later Treatment Plant - Swill'llling Pool Building (Removed from 45.4 2.0591 0.0241 
Service) 

Mist Precipitator Building 10.1 2.1100 0.03252 

Pump Tank Building 1.3 0.3845 0.00462 

1Fugit;ve Sources~ 

Acid Plant Scrubber Towers N/A 1.0311 0.01231 

" Gathered from report: "502 EMISSION INVENTORY, ASARCO PRIMARY LEAD SMELTER, EAST 
HELENA, MONTANA"; NA\.IC Report AO 9l-1A. Report received by MAOB 01-22-92. 
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-DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
 
Air Quality Bureau
 

Cogswell Building, Helena, Montana 59620
 
(406) 444-3454 

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT (EA) 

Project or Application: Asarco Incorporated, Air Quality control 
Strategy for sulfur dioxide in the East Helena, Montana, area, as 
part of the Montana state Air Quality Control Implementation Plan 
(SIP) . 

Description of Project: Asarco owns and operates a primary lead 
smelter in East Helena, Montana. The facility is located adjacent 
to, and directly South of Highway 12 East and the municipality of 
East Helena, and is the only significant source of S02 emissions in 
this area. The East Helena area is a designated nonattainment area 
for sulfur dioxide, and the department is required to prepare a 
control strategy for S02 that will achieve and maintain compliance 
with the primary S02 National Ambient Air Quality Standards 
(NAAQS) . 

Benefits and Purpose of Proposal: This control strategy identifies 
the S,02 sources at the Asarco smelter, and makes enforceable 
emisslon limitations and conditions for those sources. 
Implementation of the terms of the control strategy will lead to 
achievement and maintenance of the primary S02 NAAQS in the East ­
Helena area (this control strategy does not address compliance with 
either the secondary S02 NAAQS or the Montana Ambient Air Quality 
Standards for S02)' 

Description and analysis of reasonable alternatives whenever 
alternatives are reasonably available and prudent to consider: No 
reasonable alternatives are available. 

A listing and appropriate evaluation of mitigation, stipulations 
and other controls enforceable by the agency or another government 
agency: A list of the enforceable conditions, limitations and 
requirements is contained in the control strategy (the final Order 
of the Board of Health and Environmental Sciences adopting and 
incorporating Exhibit A and Appendix A-l, Exhibit A, and Appendix 
A-l) . 

Recommendation: An EIS is not needed. 

If an EIS is needed, and if appropriate, explain the reasons for 
preparing the EA: N/A 

If an EIS is not required, explain why the EA is an appropriate
 
level of analysis:
 

The current actual emissions from this smelter have been 
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modeled to be in compliance with the primary S02 NAAQS. 
The emissions allowed under this control strategy have 
also been modeled, and result in compliance with the 
primary S02 NAAQS. 
The emissions from this smelter will not increase above 
current allowed levels. 
This action makes the emission limitations and conditions 
contained in the control strategy enforceable by the 
department pursuant to Montana law. 

Other groups or agencies contacted or which may have overlapping 
jurisdiction: None. 

Individuals or groups contributing to this EA: Department of 
Health and Environmental Sciences, Air Quality Bureau. 

EA prepared by: Jack Dartman 

Date: December 17, 1993 
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::ju!~!nittcd a 1'\O/I-atLi'Jln;pl.'rlt. dl.'~~l'.ll:\.ltiOI) (Ol: 

I..LJ Illl a r. J' 6, 197 H• 

<; 81.327. 

j G- ~ . l ~ (1) - s ! .; 3n (p art. 1 c u J ..1 t (~ I\.J. I: 1 ~~ r , 

~ I) - :~ . 1.1 : 1 ) - S 1 ~ .\ \) (P art 1 C \.11 J Lr, ." ~l I.. l ('I r , 

i·, 

!11COI"por,Jtetl, [dSt C'L Utll':'!" COJtlny mJter 1.11 

IPln Ir..l ~,~ a I rborne par t leu! ate 

Inatt"r. 
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il. L<JSl Ilel('l1;1 - 5C'ctiOIl 107 o[ th<c f.cder<Jl 

Cleal1 l'lC l'c" 42 U,S.C. .,. ,; (J 7, l e 4 u ice s 

t:.i(,\[l for J !~L)r~ioll Ol L11'': L~~l jJf?Jcnl.l ilCC0 

un Janu<Jc¥ 6, 197B. 

(]eslgn~)lilJr. 15 cl'dlficci iJt. 4':"1 (.F.n.. 

~ 81.327, 

:-.:11Jrur cllO>:ld0 set fectil L'':.'lu'': 

r,~" ._..L I,i· 1 :',;~ lUll I., i r.l i t___1 J I l"' _. '~'----'----,~-~ 

( ,~ i P10~;t FLlCfltJCC 23 lOn~,dJi (~.1S tuns ~ec 51. 

h()~c I·',-,r ~c,d); 

rd~'nousc St dck 

!\ 1.:) l:lt source ~.i i f.l U~j lC':n lr.Ot:r·l ·... il:.~ I~']rployc{l 

(:11tjirlcr;orlng '~·rtJ~·Lli.:e5 r:UCSU011t Lo 
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, r ,Ill i.', I ;\',: \ • 

;"0<1121 ~l~ I dl;.~J,..JGCS t~:at7423 . 

!''I,1111 t dined. 

lhf: al1':) ....;db~l"! S02 cnllSGloll:" from d 5tilCk of 

J 75 feC't \.. 1! 1 C:~U!~Q th~ f1ilt 10nd 1 ,'\TIloicnt 

fill QUJJ It.,. St.)nJarJ~ to I".' ,lttillrl(,U anu 

,12 U.S,c. 

T!;c spr~1Ylnt.i tf.<Jt .,:1:) Lt') c~.>rl!j,.:i tl.':,d L)' fI,SI\f'CO 

particulatQ~ ~tr~t~yj. 

'1.1 i l il r r: q.1 r d t ~ i.. 'rHo' n ~ n - ~ t t ~"l 1 I"ll~(! III r (J ( 'r sr, t 1'10 

-9­

.. '-'-­ .----_...-.----_._ .. 

c3eEl0ed 11') tl)r. f,!J':t'J! (l'_·a.~ !.l[ I\ct ~15 "t::( :)~lyhl l')eCe~5a[y 

<.,,;ill n1~nlinil'~ ,ilrhO(llC r.)rt}LI.;lalC' f~I·:,ttf?r. 

!. Sulfur O.ld~ StlltCq;. 

design~t.iGn, 

constluct ton tlL.JI. "'"l;~ U1 proJ!~~S~ ll\ t.i,~ ul ...... ~·. ~1~. U\.:~t ti,.,~. 

The on}y lC?01..,u:l Cr:r th.~ (i'~'~;lqn"ltlOn '•. iIS tl',~ ... : .stc ~ct 

require~,~nt 1"·,,c'.' L, [rI, .• ~." I(Sf1C~I. t,·, U,',' " .. )(,!.,-( of \'jo',J­

to cJny p0rtlCU\c.1I~r.. t,rc:'~'l('::' t.n)t :,~111. 11"'.1Y ,"':\J;~ .. 

the ~'ontanLl SIP tj];jt (~lrt. iOL),!S:'11 tllf: uf~'-' ~',ll'L'Jlil/ contrilJut(l 

control ~)tr ut l'Y'; jJL c:3cntcu lS I_i·.(~ onl i' r;ann,'1' 



excessive C0ncc"tr,JllonS of ul'l' "ir polluLant il1 llli? llllmedial," 

vicinity o[ lilC SOI.JlCC! lJS i:l result o[ ilLtT'Ospll('r [C' uo ...!nw~1sh, 

eddies and wa~es which moy be ~leatcJ by the ~UUIC~ itself. 

nearby structutes or nCJrb; tercoin obstacles," DlJe to 

pecullar featurc;s 1f1 t1\O~ r;"st lielena ar"J, ll12L hei<lht 15 )7, 

fee t. The construcLion of t~is stack will ~lso cowply with the 

Regulat ions I ~!i <':UL [c'l1t1 y !Hoj':...'scd. (~"nclo~:L'[I" :;). 

i· 
I' 

L 
,. 

I i In ita tI D n D f n : '.1:1 s i/" 
I 
r 

maintillnr:c.	 ·.,,;o;..:~d be 1 ~;n).t0d tu 23 tons per dui' I; 

i' 
em i S 5 1 0 n S [l (l In t 11 .:' b 1tl S L	 :.Sl', RCO I: 

"I·, 

pro~oses LO CCILitrc;ct \.I'l' .37'.' [oot slile>: (l~r\cJ:)"UI P 1'1 as	 !. 
i 

I 

I" 
F
t:progress ,...·/lic-:,) '.,:i 1: a11o·,.,; co'.:. r:'Ut l.! than 2·\ f'{l:lths lOt com­
h 

p.1 e t ion a [ (." () n :....; ~. t 'J C \. 1 (.i n ,1:" L f_' r J pP r () ',: oJ 1 u It;; 1"' t' 1 ,J n s L her e ( 0 ( . 
!
I 
! 
I 

I 
I.StdlldllCds J EP/\ ill"l~~ d(,t'.'[I"~n~u l1[tC[ :'llULU".H.,I: ,1l·,'~·Sllt]Jt~on al1u 
I· 
f

iJnalysis, thut tli ': onl;" ':lj;l;(cpri~')l(' contl{ll ~_,,:·chnolo9).' lor I 
control of W":J:.z ~iU2 q.:lsr;'s fro;;-I ~c'i)d ~irel t~;r L'li)~t furnaces i.s r r 

I'"
I 

P 
I 

1976) IEnclosc;rp Cl.	 IIi 
" • R • M. I 6 - 2 . I 4 I 1 ) - ~; li "i; :,' (': 11 C i co S \, t 'oil I . 

in'Jest ig;~tp.d ~ll i::> ,'\r::t t(' r -:nd runcu(.5 .....:i l" n t il~?::i'~' f i nc:i inqs. 

Venting th~ ·,.'f~<J~ (lnd \·cJr:c~!J;r..· :,.:t:"cnqth l:dl)st f"urnrlce qC:lSCS 
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througt\ the propo~;ed l\('\01 l',lgnouse stack canst 1tutes that degree 

of control \oIhlCI\ l5 apprOpriate In the c"s~ ot new sources. 

Therefore 5uch control 15 o~vlousli prOpD! tor eXIsting 

60urcc~ • 

" detailed limp scl,edule for car rylng out tile SIP 

StipulatIon entpred InLo by the Dep~rtment ~nd P~ARCO. The 

IntegrJJ Ilill t ot the Drder of the ro~[lJ "doplln') tll~ SIP 

revision a[Jplleu for l1el'~ITl. 

Resp~rLful11 submitted, 

...­
/ . : /1,. 1\ t,--, 

~>M';~ l-~ i~-:--D~;s:i n' i ~;s;P"IdntMana9 
!\~~fo.Pcn rncoCpUt'd.tcd 
r;(l~l }/,"}':~il,J i'Jnnt 
East Helend, Montana 59635 

!
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AIR QUAL:~ p=:~r!: 

Issuee :0: Western =:ne=gy Cocpany Pet;l~t # 1':'53 
':'04 :: •. 31:;: Da:e Rece: 3/28/S0 
Sllli~;s,:rr 59101 Date riled: 9/:S/SC 

Date Issued: lC/:::3J 

SE::~::: :: Pe ~1:: ted :- scioli: ies 

An air quali ty ~r--i: is hereby :;=anteci to the above naoec. per-'-i ::ee, 
her~ina:ter referred :0 as =ecipient, pursuant to Section i2-~-:O~ ane :::, 
HeA. as ~ended, an.:: Suo-C:'apter :1, P;:R:1!:, CONS1'l'JJC':'lCN .\:'D OP::RA:IC:: or 
AlIt ::O:::'Alm-lAO;r SOURC::S, A.~l 10.3.1101 :hrough 10.8.HI8 a~ a.::1endttd, :0:­
the :ol:'owing: 

A. One su~face coal Qine and extraction facilities cooprised of areas 
A, 3 & E ~hich shall produce an es:1cated 13,000,000 tons of coal dnnually. 
Iotal esti~ted cOGl production for tne ~fe of the various ~~e areas 0: A, ! & 
E is 42,~OO,OOO, 67,000,000, aDd 11,500,000 ions respectively. :~i~~ an~a: 
d1stur~anc~ has been es:icatec to be 457 acres for areas A, B, & ~. 

B. Coal handl~ng facilities as identified below aDd :oca:ee at Greas 
A ane ::. 

1. Truck ciucp Ui:h hopper areas· A & E. 

2. ?ri~ry crushers (2) .\rea A 1250 tons/hr '!ach and one 1250 ton/hr 
at Area ::. 

3. !he ~.concary crusher at Area E har4l~s approxi~tely 30: of che ?ti­
mary crusned cOPel which is ei:her used by Colstrip Units 1 and 2 or shipped to 
Che Corec:e plan: at Billings, Montana. Area A secondary crusheres) cap~city 

shoulc. ~e approy.i~t~ly the saoe as :ha~ specified for are. t, however, the coal 
fror. ;hesear~a$ is shipped to out of state custome~s. 

4. Part Lal~y enclosed coa:l. conveyor 5)'S te::t (areas A. B & t). 

5. Coal tipple at Area A. 

6. One ~~en cOGl stor~ge pile of crushed coal at 3rea A enc~apassi~s 

appro~i=at~I: J.5 acre8 and containing an ~~tica,ed oaxiOUQ 96,000 tons. 

7. "tr:li:-: l"acout faciliCies with retr3c:able chute loea ted at areas .\ 
& :: re~pecti~elJ. Area A cnpacity is ~OCO :on~/~r ~nd area E is 1150 to~/hr. 

C. ';eceslllary Au::i t i3ri~s 

Dr.:l~li:'\e~. ::rucks, shove.l.:o, fror.t-~cd 10ilQ!r, srader~, scrapers', Qobile 
uni:s. duxili3ry ~nd stor~ge :acilicies, ~tc., ~s ~pp11cable. 

'1JI[- \-\-\ 
-- . -- -- _- ,_._..---- _ _._---_._-_ .. ---'--_ .. -' ­.-~'-
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~i~:a:ions anc :ona~:ions 

A. Recipien: sha:: ~ns:all a coal d~s: suppr.ssio~ s~steo or 
equi~alen:, at :he :=uck c~PJ the acce~tabili:: and ioplementa:io~ 0: 
which shall ~e ~ork~d ou: ~ith Air Quali:Y Bureau (AQB) by February •• 
1981. 

B. ~e reci,ient shall apply chemi~al stab11~:er to all pe~ancn: 

haul =oacs. A raport on the success of th~s prograc shall be cade to :he 
AQB on ~~y 1. 1981. In &d~ition, .•ater spri~kling shall sup~le~en: 

stabiliza:ion ~nen necessary. 

c. Re=~~1ent snal1 no: cause visibl~ ~cissions 0: greater than :wen~: 

(20) percent opac:=: ~o be disch~rged in:o the at=opshe=e :rac any :~al . 
haccili:".i. c:onve~"::lgt c::-ushing, processins, sto:-ing or loading systeo avera~ed 

over six consecutive ~nutes a speci=ied by Rule 16.S.1404, Subchapte~ 14. 

D. Rec::'p'ient shall eo:ply with all other applic.able. state, :ede:-al o!' 
l~cal regulacions. 

E. A con:ingency plan for controlling coal dust eo1ss1ons emanating 
froe the area A stacking :ac1lity shall be ~resented to the AQB by April 1, 
19~2. ~th a date :or full l::?le:1en:ation should the interic contr'ol st=ateg,y 0: 
hooding :he stacker prove ine::ective in controlling said coal dust. 

F. Unc~shed ~oal ~iles in all areas (A-S, & £) shall c! contou~~d or 
shaped as necessary in order to cini=i%e wind erosion. 

G. Ex~osed Ara~s shall he re-vege:ated as soon as prac:ical or as 
re~uirec oy che ~epa~:~ent of 3ta~e Lands Reclaoation Division. 

R. Coal conveyor bel:s at all transfer points (Area E &A) shall be 
enc:oseci t!.~cC!p: as :-.ecessa:j' :0 allow oa.intenance. Said conse:-uct1on shall ce". 
menC4! as SOO:l as pas·sible. 

1. Recipient shall maintain and operate its oine according to the 
-!linewidl! just Cont=ol ~1anageoent !>lan" except as requi:-ed o:her:wise by the 
abova condi:ions. 

J. Train loacouc shall continu~ as ~rcsencl~' eoployec unless 
Depar:~en: ~nspcc:io~ indicate a proble~. 

K. !h~ councy road shall be treat~d with dehydraced oil or equivalen: fa: 
a dis ::"inc:e 0: at' prox1::l1:italj· four 'Cile '-'cs t ~f Hish\lay 39. 

L. 5hc~ld coal production :ron 3~eas A, g & t exce~d 13.000,000 tons 
annuAll:,' bY'~orct th:ln five (5) ?erc~nt ~es:t!rn Energy sh~l.l. 3.pp~:: for a peMi\: 
~odii~c~:ion provided acc~~t~blc ~~deling also ind~c:tas ~ ~or~~sponding 

i nc:'~ase. In no ~'J~nt ~hall chis -:ondi: ion supe rsede Ar~1 16.5.1.1.1..3. 

f· . 
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~. Reci~ie~t shall =oni:o~ the e!fec:iveness of the con:=ol :ec~­

niqu~s ecployec ut11~%ing both :he high voluoe saople~ and dus: ~a~l 

ja:. The ~ep&r:~ent .ill analy:e che new aa:a so gene~ated ~o de:e~~~~ 

effec:iveness 0: :ne new perQit requi~eoents. 

fl. Except as otherwise speci:ied, all proposals, it:.fot't:1a:io~ and ste­
:ecen:s in :he appiic3:io~ and $ucsequent perc1: 1nfo~ation =eques::d by 
the ~QB are by refe~ence cade condi:ions of :his per:i:. 

SEC::C:; !!I: ~onitot'ing and Reporting 

A. Recipien: shall provide quarterly reports to the Depar::e~: wi:hin 
fo:":~'-:ive cia~lS of the quarter's end. The first report shall be due in the AG~ 

of:::e no ~:er than :~y 15, 1981. !he repor~ shall include all necessary 
info~:ion co decercine co~p11ance or progress .~th the state~ conei:ions 0: 
Sec:ion II, including, but not li~teQ to, ~oun: of coal Dined, ~axiouo aaoun: 
of disturbed area, and such other 1nfo~t1on that may ~e necessary to dete::ine 
Qine icpacts on a=b1en: air. 

B. ~,e present saapling sites are acceptable. Any fucure site selec­
tion or presen: site change shall be cade only aite~ consultation uith and 
approval by the AqB. 

l.	 Sa~pling ~hall ~e pertorQad on the saoe frequency as is presently 
ecployed, ~nding a mere coaplete assessment of the cine :opacts. 
That frequency is now once ~very six days, and follows the AQB six jay 
schedule. 

z.	 Follow ~A quality assurance ?ractices in Appendices At 3, and E 
(4~ FR :7558-604). 

3.	 Reporting 

a.	 Supply the Air Quality Bureau with all TSP daily values &ne hourly 
meteorolog1eal paraceters such as surface wind speed ace direction 
(ten ceter towe~), temperature and evaporation. The ~ta sh~l ~e 
su~i::ed en ca~nettc tape or card~ in SAROAD (EPA) ~oraat. Also, a 
qua::erly ~nd rose will be necessa:y. Said data shall be forwar:e~ 

to the .\ir Quali~y Bureau Yithin 45 days ;J8st each c31enear quar:e:". 
The TSP data QUS: include pt".ec.ision ant! 3ccuracy 1nfornatio'n as spe­
c:i:i.ed in t.he ?1ay la, 1979 E'ede:-al ReRister and subsequent char.ges': 
:h~reof. TSP colo~ coded inroLCa:ion can be su~i:t!d ~ith the 
annual rapor:. S1nce ~:es tern EnerGY no~ sub:li ts cia ta on a conthl~t 

ba~i.::i to the :>epa~~:1en: of S~~t~ trands (DSL) ~n asree::ant ,on c.he ne\J 
q~:-t~ c-ly repnr: L:1g freq uenc:y will he wot'~~ed au t ~o tlvo'id' 'con! tic::i 
b~t~~~n the t~o ~epart~ents. 

b.	 :~:h ~~~e :1~st C'!u.1~:t!r.l:: repor: reQui:.-ec by iter:t ~ above,. the 
::-eCi.~ient :;ba11 5upply :he Air ~uality :ureau~t:!l a set ot rour 
color 35 QQ pr1nt~ or e~uival~ntt tooki~g at d&ch saopler :ro~ 

:he nortn, south, ~ast, at:\d "est ci1~ections with brief docu:':\en­
:.J.ti.v~ \)" cach. 7his i.te~ :;ilall ';,e discussed with :he AOB bc::ore 
i:l? .l.c:lentat ion. 

:; 
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c.	 lr. ~;h: 0: the new en!orceacle ~!ontana A:1b1er.t Ai:' C'!ua:::y 
SC£nCards, ~escern Energy will be requi~e~ to su~i: data ~ 

r!ilec:lng :he annual a~i:hQe:1c :SP =ean ir. aCd~:lOr. :0 the 
geonet=ic Qean. The submission 0: the a=ith~ti= ~ean ca:a 
snall co'ntinue unti: resolution of peneing lawsuits or. this 
aa::e;. 

d.	 Qua~:erly repo~ should ideally su~rize che data, develop 
Qe:eorol~gical correlations, show tr~nds. :ist violations (:f 
any), ciis:uss contr~l ~asures for :eeting all acbie~t air stan­
dar~s (1: necessary). These =!Po~S shoulci be sUCmitt~c to the 
Ai~ Quali:y Bureau ~thir. 45 days :ollowi~ quarter ene. 

'" •	 Aud':' : ing 

The Air Quali~' Bureau or its consultant will au~: the par:i:ula:e 
and oeteorological monitors at unspeci:ied times throughout the 
saopling year. A report ~ll be forwarded to che Coo?any within 
Chirt? days of che :ield or perforoance audits. 

SEC:!O~ ~': Duration 

This per--i: shall be valid froo cia te of issuance until cO!!lpletion of 
mining as speci:ied in the application. 

S::crIO:: V: G4neral 

A.	 Ins !'ec: ion ~ 

The recipiene shall allow the ~epar:oen:'s rep:esentatives access co 
the sourc~ at all =easonable tioes for the purpose of making 
ins~ec:ions, surveys, collecting sa=ples, obtaining data, and ocher­
wise conductinc; all necessary func:.ions related to :his permit. 

B.	 ~&iver 

The per-wi: dnd all the terms, conei:ions, and catters stated herein 
shall be deemed accepted if the recipient fails to appeal as indicaeed 
below. 

C.	 r.oopli~nc~ wtch ~:a:utes ~nd Re;ul~tio~ 

Spe(.:ifi~ lis:i:tg of requi:'l!Oen:3, tici:.,atlons, and condition:; cor.­
tain~c h~r~i~ aces :tot relieve :he ~ppli:~nt :roo co,~lian~~ ~i:h all 
applieabl\1 sttltu:es and .,rl~:ni,;c:-a:i"~ regulati.:ms 1:'lc:luding &::1~nd­

!:leneS ::ber,=:.o, nor ~aivl! eh~ ri;:;h:. of en-e Dep.:a'l::lent :0 t'equir~ 

c:o~~l~~nce ~ie~ all applic~hle s:a:.~tes and admini~:.racive 

r~;ulAti.on~, lncuciing aoendoenes chereto. 

-
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t. Enic=ce~en: 

Viola:i,ns of ~ci:~tions, condi:ions ~nG require=en:s :on:ainec 
herein cay c9n&c1:ute srounds :or pe~it revocation, pentl:ies O~ 

othe: e:".force:en: as spec.i:ieci in Secti.on 74-~-401 :·I:A. 

Any ~e~son O~ ?!rsons who ere jointly or several:y a:versely a::ec:ed 
by :he ~ep~r:~eQt's decision ~: reques:, within fifteen (15) days 
a.f:e: :he D-e?a:::::lent rende:-s i:s decision, upon a:fida\·it. setting 
for:h :he g=ounds che=e:ore. a hearing before the Board. A hea~i~g 

shall be hale unde~ the p~ovisions of the ~~ntana Adcinis:ra:ive 
Proc~dures Act. The Depart~n:'s dec~s1on on the applic&tio~ is no: 
final unless :i:teen (15) days have elapsed ane there is no request 
for a heari~g under this section. !he filing of a reques: for a 
hea~i~g postpones the effec:ive date of the Depar:cent's decision 
until tne conclusion of :he hearing and issuance of a f1cal decision 
by :he Board. 
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,,' 
Pe~~: App~cation Analysis
 
Western ~ne:,gj Co, (WECO)
 

Ap~lication #1~a3
 

I. In:::"oc:uc!:~on: The t:estern !:nersy Coopan~' (;:;:CO) has aptlliec :or an ;.:'t 
Per-...i.: :or :ileir :~a1 cining activities in area A, ! and !: at Cols:::-ip, ~toh:ana • 
The coal Eroe areas A & B ~ll De processeci by facilities in area A ane ::'l~; c:cp.:' 

free area ~ ~ll ~e p~ocessec by :he :1~iities in a~ea :. 

The date of the orizinal anpllca:ion was ~1a:"ch :S, 1980; ~owever,cer:3.i:t' 
defici.encies ',Je:-e obse ~ed. r~nerallY. the ':o11o(,,-:'n£ i :eos of conc~ r.'l 'were' rib:'; 

>~, {~: 

adci:-essed or the expla:-.a:ions were incooplete: 

1.	 Ac:ual area of disturbanc~; .... .	 AQoient data; 
3.	 ?article size analysis; 
4.	 water injection (dri:ling);
 

Clean-up ti~e table;
5. 
'" L'
 

6. Cont:-~l strategies;
 
~
 

I •	 3est ~~na~eQent Practices; 
8.	 Eoission factor use; 
9.	 ~issio~ calculations, cli:atic £ac:o:-s, etc. 

Pe~i: ,ie:iciences were initially addressee! in a letter :0 ~~C::l on Apr~1'~5, 
19SC. 

On June 25, 1980, ~-lECO responded :0 the letter of deficiency. However, r':'_ 

Bureau ·...as :lot conpl!!tel:, satisfied with the responses and telephoned the cc " 
pan? to talk over ?roble~s and proposals created ~y the respotuies plus other 
concer:'.S. 

Cn August 18, 1980, WC:CC ee: with :he depar=::lent representatives and at that 
t1:::le sul:cit:eci proposal;; concerning dust suppression techniques, nine nanas;e!'1e,~: 

plans, 3nd a propos~l for hoocing the coal tipple at the point of dischar;e O~ 

the c:-ushed coal ?ile at area A. Furthe= inforeation was relayed on Septenber 
10, !.980. Aga~~, the Buraau was not cocpl.ately satisfied ant! on Septeober :5, 
19l:l0, the Ai:' '1Wlli:y Bureau sent a letter to trEeO concerning proposed emissic,. 
fi1co;o:'~ to ~ us~': for r.lodel.ing purposes. t.::CO rejectec! the eaissilJn factors : 
propose:i ~y :he ?'llre:lU in a letter datec Octobe:- 1, 1980 arood st~tes :heir 
rea;.ol'\s :or Joi.r.,; so. In an atteo!'t :0 quanti.Ey inpacts hy :::lodelin~ cea~ the, 
De?~=:~er.: (:ur~a~) ~?tac to do :h~i:' o~n oodelinr, which rlelayed the issuing 0: 
c.hc ~~..lic.. It i:: !.cpor:an: to note that tile ~ltreau did not not if~' :he n!"pl!. ­
cant in ;.:ricir.~.ls to the St3tuS of the pemi: ;lpplic..ltion. ~ona:ly, i:l let:e~ 

i::; .•er.: :0 the: <lpplican: advisi:'1.S hio of the cC:1pl~:~ness of hi:; :tpplic.ation il~ 

a date ·.;hen :;-.e ~erni: :Jas ceened cor.:pl~t~. 

! I. :~ro =12c: :lesc ri n t ion: :he t:es ~2 r.: :nt! !';:: ':OMpcl ny plans ::0 rroJ ucc : :'o~ t be 
areas '1f .'''' :: ~ i: an esticatad oaxi:'lun LJ,OnO,noo :ons of .:oal :snnually. The 
totcll ~nt: icipatec1 coal !,roductiol'\ Eor :he afe "i the Vllrious nine :lreas A. ~ I. 
=: ~s an esti.oacec1 ':':.[JOO.800, ;,i .~OO.:JCO :soci !.l,500,nOO tons :-es;lect1vely. 7:le 
C$t~~:ed ~nnual ~~po~ed ar~n :~r areas ~, ~ & 2 is 45i 3cres. 
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III. APPl.:Cn.BU RfCL:U':'IO::S 

"the ties :ern tner;y Coal Co::par:y is requ;;.r~d Wlde:- Subchapce:- 11, ?e:-=i:s. 
COtl.St~uccion an:! Operation of Ai= Contanin3.nt Sources, AP':·: 16.5.1.101 th-:.-u 
16.8.1118 to obtain an a;': quali:y ~~it since their ?Otenti,31 p3.rticulate 
ecissions ~=e greater'than 25 tons per year. 

Eoissions poir:t sou:,ces ~thin the nine are also subject :0 various state et::'ssic~ 

rules, Succnapter 1.. , including A~: 16.8.1403 ?articulate !1atte:-, Indust=ial 
Process, AIC: 16.S.H01, Particulate :1atter A:':,bot"':le, and AlUl 16.3.1':'0':', Visible 
Air Cont~n3nts, Rest:~ct:'ons. 

A. General 

Review of coal :nnes cannot ~ perlor::led adecuately utlli:i:-.g conve~::'onal :ech:;ic 
the=efore the Oepartoent has adopted a basic philosophy which is reflec:~ci by a state~ 

i~ the State Icplecentation Plan (SIP). 

"Atteop:s by several groups, including EPA to develop cocput~r 

:ocels to relate cine emissions to aeblent air quallty hav! 
been :athe:- unsuccessful. As previously centioned, dif:iculti~s 

detercining ecission rates and behavior. in the ai: of che 
ecittec. particulates are price aeong the causes. Thus,the:e 
15 no acequate technique available to de:onstrate that the 
standar:s ~1l1 be attained" ...... Progress towards the stan:iZlt'~ 

will ~ coc~~en:ec by acbient saQp11~g aDd i:pleoent~tion of 
control prograos." 

The Depart~ent continues this philosophy, but recognizes that sone evaluat:'~n nus: 
cada. ~herefo~e, es:i~tion and prediction as well as oonitoring plus requiring the 
in :ecn~o~ogy control raoain pri~e tools of the agency. 

B. E'rocedures 

The offec:~d coal ~nlns area is Class II and has at:alncen: status ~or the :ollo~ 

pollutants: carbon oonoxide, hydr~carhons, ozon~ and sulfur dioxide. However, 
the Co1s:r~p ~r~a nas been designat~d as no~attainoent for particulates. 

The D.e:-lar:::Jent -JJ.so has Zl non-degrad3tio:,: pol1~y wllic~ woul~ require t1este:'~ 

Ener..;: ::;:::piin:' to ins tall the bes t technolo:;y and techniq ues :0 control .lay :)re­
dlct~c e:iss~ons. 

c. :>isc:;;,;sio~ 

1. ;)ata !-:and!.l:l~ - Eero't'e a l'er:~: .~n3.1?sis is l'8rfor.::ed, the ~ollowin2 

dat.• i:1US: ~ sllppHed hy :he source.: in 'luesci"n. 

... :4-hour averaee 73P dat~ • ., 
_0 ':"~unnl!'l~ :;eocctric ::It:an for ::~e ~re\'ious 1: ~onths• 

~unn:'n~ drl:~~tic ~ean tor t~e nrevious :: ~onths. ... ~~issior. :.1ctors • 
~ission ~Zltes ~sec on ~sti:ated nrodu~tion t~ve~s. .,. ::lit:'::ateC procuc:; io:'\ ::.ltes • 

7
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these da~a a~e chen tabulaced in an a::eopt :0 es:ablish ~rends. 

The aabient ~r~icu1ate da:a froe July 1978 to Au;us: 1980 were tabu~at~ci 

v1t~ ni3nest :4-hour re~dins. a running geo~etric Mean to re:le:t any :ede~al 
p~~=ar: annual ·nolations and a running ari:hcet~: oean to re:lect any s:a:e, 
pr~~~y annual viol~tions. 

Pe~: analysis also includes an evaluation of con:~ol cethocs O~ technicues 
presen:ly being e~~loyed. 

Inc=easing :he ~~oun: of ~oal ~ned uill produce a corresponcing inc~ease~:n 

p3rticulate ecissions, at lease according to the school of thought now ~p:oyec 
by regulAtory agencies. Therefore, aay coal procuc:ion increase t~eoret~:a~l: 

raises :he level of ~ollutants i~ an area. Since the eoission factn~s i~ :his 
case ar~ tie~ to the coal procuc:ion. any incr~ase in ~rticulate e~ssiO~5 

would req ui:"'! a pe:':1.1 t ::odi=icat1on. 

2. £=ission Rates - Table 1 succar1zes the esti~:ed ec1ssion uncont~o11ed 

for the cobile sources at the cine site. 

'rab.ia 1 .has been prepared totally by the Ai: Qua11 ey Bureau (AQS) and deals.~ w1:~ 

pollu:an:s ~elat.d to cobile sources. the ec1ssion rates were taken :~OQ the AP 42 
publica t ions. 

--Table 1 

~1obilf: source mission Est. (ro~/yea:-) 
Particulates . '".',co He NOx Ald 

Heavy ~Guipcent 133.8 45 786 11.6 26.6 
Light Duty ~quip. • 

*rhe light du:y equi~cent was deeQed non-significan: ny w'CO and therafore :he 
1nfo~ation necessa~' for the Oepart~nt to oake an es:ioa~e was not supplied. 

D. Air ~uality Revi~w 

wECO opera:~s SiA hIgh voluoe "articulate sacpl'.!~s in and around their ~ne ~i:e. 

Thej' ~a'le ~dded :i'll: addition.:ll sacplers in 1980 and the addi:ionaJ. data 'lere not 
used l:\ che ,"lnalysi.~. The tabulation of the daC:l is in 3 t 3a and :lb. 

As ~enti~n~d ~~eviou~l?, the Cols:r1p 3re" has ~een designated as nona:~3i~ 

=enc f~r ~~inary ~articulatot based upon datn obtainad =roo non-~overn~ent ~ni­
tors ~nc: ')C~1e: ~ources ~n the Colst~ip ilre:l. A nonclttuinr.tent ,;tren is ce!fined ·15 

an ..lren :h:l: docs not: i"res~ncly oeet ~ederal. 5t:lce, "'r l0CC11 ..lir :1ualit:· 
stnciclr.j~-i. ;-ede r~L .1.nC ~tate rtr.\bient ai:- quali ~y standards are shown for' con-
parl~on in 7"ble ~. 

P:,esently the ooerAtions at Colstrip are bainc: conducted under the st:tte's 
ot tsec :oli~:,·. ~n ~ener~l. :hl.s offset f)olicy reaui:-'!s ~:;:co ~o :-educe the :o:.u 
suspenaec: ~artl~~..1iJ.tes (!SP) of :~le :lrea b~forc -J.~y new ~ource uf -:-S? cnn ~e 
pe r':11. :t~c.. 
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the two 35C~ega~a:: poye~ plants and otner :081 cines opera:i~g a: :cls:~i~ 

are the priQary prociuce:-s 0: airbort:le particulates ant: other ecissions. Ot:te:­
sou:=es of juspendea par:1culates include: agricul:~=al ~lo~i~g, ~u~i~, ar~ 

ha:-vesc1ng; ~naus:r1al ~rocess~ngt vehicular craific on uni~proved roacis, 
lan~fills, and possib~~· open-burning dual's. 

An a~alysis of :he data in tables 3, 3a, Jb incicates tha: e=issions ~ve 

1n:reasec in 1980 ove~ ~979 levels. 

'table 1 

Acbient Ai: Standards 

Fecie=a..: Pri:ary 24 hour 260 ug/n3 

Secondary 24-hcur 150 ug/o3 

Pr:":mr;· Annual Geomet:"ic Uean i 5 ug/l:13 

Secondary ~~nual Ce~etr1: Mean 60 ug/c3 

~lon:a:-..a. 200 ug/r:3 

Pricary annual arithnetic ~an 75 ug/c3 

9
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!.-\BL~ 3
 
~ 

TSP . ,
· Highes~ 24-hour ug/=­

Site	 1 2 3 4 5 6
 

.July 19i9 .,"''')
 -- 162 239 534 162 212 

Augus: 1'''' 94 395 857 1J4 276_eJ 

Sept~:lbe= 20~ 141 56i 1143 300 138
 

Octobe: 193 108 280 1815 105 188
 

Novecce r 706 466 916 44'30 14i 310
 

Dececber 186 477 491 2050 117 78
 

Ja:luary 1980 407 1146 1135 6SaS 115 532
 

February 46 155 591 1330 31 376
 

Harch 74 66 77 284 56 57
 

April lIS 66i 529 2657 135 ~S5
 

May 159 114 279 386 113 255
 

June 81 129 237 497 142 259
 

July 70 100 283 700 75 259
 

August 100 119 171 760 72 160
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tU j ,: , ~ ~ I ,.1 ,,':1 I

' . 

, I­

':'Aau: 3b -
!SP !)a t a Su=a:;.t for [~CO 

Annual ~eor.le:ri: ~1ean (ug/:::23) 

Site 1 2 3 4 5 6 

July 1.979 52.3 47.31 122.2 136.6 23.6 61.5 

August 48.5 44.67 120.4 179.: 23.7 60.0 

Sepcecber 50.57 48.81 133.1 226. i 26.69 62.1 

Oe:obe r 54.0 45.08 141.3 :7C.7 29.31 63.5 

Uoveooer 54.07 44.90 148.96 ~3.o ~9 .:~ 66.08 

Deeeooer 58./.03 50.62 163.1 356.73 33.61 67.69 

Januarj· 1980 43.71 58.07 167.4 407.37 35.81 76.09 

February 53.91 39.10 167.1 417.3 36.58 76.62 

Harer. 51.24 57.30 143.7 432.2 37.04 71.:2 

April S3.~6 61.19 149.i 440.3 38 .61. 7.... 56 

May 56.79 65.13 132.3 415.1 40.21 77.75 

June 57.55 67.97 1SS.~ 412.1 41.26 79.11 

July ss.n 67.02 152.7 41£:.9 40.74 82.96 

August 56.38 70.01 146.7 390.6 39.:4 84.77 

-


-
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~. Con~~ol 7echnolos: ieviev 

The ~ollowin~ s~ri%es ehe Air ~uali:y Su=eau's evaluatio~ 0: con:=~: 

technolo~y pra:t ic~d and proposed by the t.;es tern !ne=;y fac11i :~" 

. 
1. Coal Conveyors - :he coal conveyors are aDove g=ouna, ane enclosec 
partially. ~~CO esticates the cont:-01 e!~ciency of 90 perce~t. ~e AQS fee:s 
ttlat 7; percen: is :wre in order as a conservati',e estirJate. The conveyors 
qualify as Reasonable ~vailable Cont=ol !echnolosy (RAC7). 

2. !ru~k DueD -:he coal a~?s :hrough a ;ri%%ly ~ha: is pa~t1all: enc:osec. 
Since cnere an no adc1itional air pollution controls to evaluate, no achn010s:r 

is C!ua:ifiec:!. 

3. ?:-i::a=" ~~.~ SecondarY' Crushers - ':he pri:2ry coal c=ushe:- is oel:: par:ially 
enc10sea aca nas 00 cont=ol eI:ic:iency established hy i·iEeO. The seconda:-:.' coal 
crushin; is totally enclosed and is eonsider~ BAC:. 

4. Coal Ooe~ Stora2e - The crushed coal at i~CO 15 stered on an open pile at 
area A~3 a~~. rhe cocpany has ~nici:ec:! stacker fall distance and activity on 
the pile. The:e is no control e!fi~iency e~tablished for this practice nor any 
technology to qua:i:y. 

5. TrAin Lcadout - ~ und.rgrou~A reclaicer and a retractable chute 00 train 
loadout. rhis cont=01 ?rac:ice is RACT. 

6. Coal ~e=ova1 - ~he control on the coal =ecoval is basically obtai~ed ;y 
miniai:ing tall ~~s:ance into haul :r~cks. !his is considered a -best ~U3~~­
l:lent prac ~ ice" 5 ince! co acidi t tonal cont:-ol aeasures are ut 11 i%ed • 

7. Coal ooe~ Storaze (unc~sh~d)- At ·~CO there are two ~nc:ushec sur;! piles, 
QQe in Areti r.-3 ana one in Area E that are used to store coal. The ac:ivi~· on 
piles is ~~ciai:~d and is consi~ered RACT. 

8. Over:ur:~~ Reooval Dra~li~e - t~Co uses "3es: ~anage~en: Practice" by 
l:lini~z~nb tne :a11 dis:~nce of overburden (where applic~ble). This practice is 
consiciere:c 3AC accorcii:1i to the EPA ioteri~ policy pape:' (r,e':. !o, p. 16). 

9. Over~u:'Gcn r~=~v~1 Scr3~ers - ~ECO use~ water on haul roads and active 
5tri~plns ~r~~s. :he ~ontr~l efficiency nn this procedure is 50 percent ~nd is 
consid~red ?..;..c:. 

10. 700 :,oi1 an~ Cverburden Piles .. :op ~nil is r~~oved to stor~ge area~ and 
the ..·"er.:~r·j,=n i.s th~n ;lan01Q': ir. such as I/;1V .35 to allow \:ECC ~:·:i:lun res(!!'v~ 

:ecove:y .:md .31so re:~ll the ~it '1S they ~o: :Jo technology to CluaU.~J'. 

11. Ct);o.~ '!;':c ('Vf!:,!),:n!~!'l :-!l:ul ~oar!:'l - 7he practi;:.e of ·...a:ering tenporary haul 
:-Oltl1s ::vH ',~CIJ ~:: l\tiLi:in:; is cur.si.d~red RAC. 'rhe nee.:lnen: haul rnacis a-. 
cne:lical.ly ~r.!i1:ec1 ..itll c:\.lciun ehlorieie and this pr&ctic~ is considered SAc:r. 

1:. Coal ~!:c: Cverrl~rde!l Jl~stin2 - :he hlascin; is petiomed in :;uch a canner 
as ~o Drav~:'\t "vcrsllorJtl:\~ l~ ~C1cti.:ior". to :'Unici:i~; t~e ·\1'e& en !'le "lasted and 
~:i cons~C6er~c ::.Ac:' • .1.i.t:'lou·~h i: ~y ~so !:le ~.;'C':. 
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13. Haul ~oaQ ~~in:enance - teb~is :roc haul roads. such as coal. ~ock. SOl~ 

ane otne~ :us: :oraing cecris are reooved on a ~1=ely basis (q~r:e~ly roac 
ma~:tenance plan). Si=ila~ =aooval of debris ~11 be done ~ore f~eque~:ly :~. 

each quarter as th~ need ~y dic:ate. !be Oepart~nt feels :ha: :his ~ractice 
re: lects "bes t :a.anageaent :ac:hniq ues ... 
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'IAB:'~ 4 

Al~owable E~s~ions 

Area I\-E 

AQ B ~:a.xi.:1UC1 m:co :la..'t:.:1UC ~1axi.t:1uc 

Estiea:ed ~i/ho~r Estimatec it/hour Allowa~le :" /:-.= 

'Ir~ck DW:lp 29.6 (1) ~.2B (1)
 

PriCUlr'y :::,~sber 21. 9 (1) 10.96 (1) 90.l(a)
 
> •.••	 Seconaa:-y cr~she: 1.97(:) 0.::; (6)
 

Conveyors 54.8 (4) 21.9 (2 )
 

Stacker 219.~ (1) 0.55 (3)
 

':rain L.:>adout 0.13(,5) 0.23 (5)
 
'Iotal 327. i 36.;)5 90.':' 

.. ,. ... ; 

Area E 

'Iruck Du:1? 8.45(1) 1.59 (1)
 
Pri.ca.ry crusher 6.:30(:) 3.15 (1) 80.6(b)
 
Seconeary crusher 0.5i(2) 0.038(6)
 
Conve~ors 15. i (4) 6.30 (2)
 
Stacker 0.32(1) 0.15 (3)
 
'Irain Load~u: 0.02(5) 0.023(5)
 

'Iotal 31.36	 11.26 80.5(a) 

(1) 0: control 
( 2) 90: control	 Area A-a: 
( 3) 50: ::ontrol Kaxioum operation conditions • ? E • S5x(Z500)0.l. 
(4) is: control 1250 :on/br Area E	 E • 90.1 If/hr 
( 5) 9S: c:oot'l:'ol 2500 too/hr area A-a	 Area E:E • SSx(l:SO)O·.L 
(6) 99: c:ontrol AllolJable emiss1on-t-S5xP0•1l-40 E • 80.6 If/hr 

(a) Allowable eC11ssion of the dntire process wer~ based 00 the throughput of the 
prica~' crusher at 1\-5. 

(0) ,u1olJable e:1issions of the entire proc:es .. were based on the throughput of the 
pri:::ary c:'Usner dot Area t. 

Basad on the Oepar:~ent's proposed conditions in Section :1: L1=it3tio~' 3r~ 
Conditions, it is believed that c:oop11anc:~ ~t the ~rious coal fac1ttttes will 
be achi.'!ved once those r.ondi:1oNi 3re cet. Howev'!r, the Depar:::lent rec:ogni:es 
that dUd to the c::lnilict1:lg nat~r'~ of the d1:fering el'1h~ion factors u:il1.:ec:,y 
both tile ;1Pplican: anci OHES, aCl:ual conp1l3nce status oay be unknolo'n at th~ i'~e­

sent :i:l~. 
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'Iable 5 
Eoi5sion Factors 

Sc~a~er Operations 

Drilling Overburden 

B1as:ini Overbu~den 

Overburden Recoval 
.( angline) 
(scrapers) 

Exposed Areas 

aaul Roads 
(che:. sta~ili:er) 

(H20) 
(uncontr~llad) 

Access Roacis 
(checical sta;,) 

Blas:i:2.; Coa.l 

Coa.l :-ecoval 

Coal du=picg 

Coal storale 

Pri::.n:-y c:rl,Oshers 

Secondary crushe~s 

Coal eonv'!yo: 

Coal stac~~ng**(ar~a A-:) 
Coal stac~1n~ (area : 

Coal stor_.e (ac:tive) 

'IuLn lO::ldout 

'-"ECO 

0.38('! /::0. 3 

1.5fJ/hole 

14.1i.i /blaH 

0.OOJt!/y~3 
O.JOil/yei.) 

3.02 ton/acre yr 

0.99#/vct 
3.30f;jvct 
6.60#/vct 

0.99tr/vot 

0.22fi/blast 

25.l#/blast.­

0.002i/ton 

O.OO5t.l!ton 

1.6 u()/acre hr 

O.Ol#/ton 

0.04t/ton 

0.02d / ton 

0.001:'i/ton 

1.6 u#/acre hr 

o. /)OO:z: / ton 

AO! Referen::e-
0.3S tf /ye,3 (1) 

1.5!! /hole (1) 

85.3t!/basl: (1) 

0.OS3f./vd3 
0.38# /yd3	 ~B 

ton/acre yr (1)• 0.59 

0.661i/vt::t (2) 
2.19!;/vot (2) 
4.38i: /vot (2)(3)(6) 

0.6SU /vr:J.t (2)
 

0.2211/b145t (1)
 

78.11l/blast (1)
 

0.014t!/ton (1) ­
O.O:7#/ton (1)
 

1.6 ufJ/acre hr (1) 

O.O:I/:on (l) 

0.06# / ton (1) 

O.O:~/ton (1) 

0.: II/ton (1) 
O.DOH/ton (3) 

1.6 u/'J ac: :'l! hr (1) 

0.00:1/ton (4) 

(1) ~PA !nteri~ ~ollcy Paper, 'e~. 2, 1930 
(:n	 tiyooin~ £ni:.sion ~actOr1' for :ug1ti',e Dust Eoissions, Jan. 24, 1979 
(3)	 ·'ugitlve E:::11A5ions fr~o Coal-fired ?ower ~lants.· Sec:htel Natl. Inc. Page R 
(4)	 ::?A ~I)S/1-i3-00J ·~urvy of Fugi.:i.ve ~ust ~ror.l Coal ~!1nes· by POCo, f.eb. 19i8 
(5)	 C~::l~ilation Qt Air :':;)llution t::::1isslon Factors '~-"2 
(6)	 Develu~~nc or ~::lission ~ae:ors for :u;~:ive ~ust Source~. ~A-~50/3-7~-O:i, 

J~ne. ~9i4. 

*~~i~.r~&l ~oil :css ~uatien a.su~ cla.v 10ao soil ~v~e.
 
·-:'::.5:0.,0:': :actor :~&: ;·.1:Co Ilses !.S :asea on .1 s:acker suc~ tha: ::i$;!\t ~ useci .1t 3­

~o~er ?:~n: .1nQ the S:ac:~er at ~-3 ~s just ~ conve~or ~unp off 3r~ ~ill ~
 
:::: ... :.ac ,tS .:~ ·J.."\::~~::"1;'1.~·: :~:.:-.... :~r ~:-i.~~~ :r:tIE Ii'lb
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TABI.! 0 

E:ission ~DVen:O~Y 

£cission :.'y,,:. 

Pcter.:1al 
( UNCO::'IROLl.£D) (C~H:-:ROLU:D) 

,.• Cor.­
Area A :\rea B Area! 'rC:'~L trol .\.r~a A Area B Area E ~C7r. 

OPEU:IOt: t/v:, t/vr t/vr :/v!' E~F t/v:, t /v'r t / '·r : ''0-;
! 

Scraper (174) (205) (81) (460) 0 17' 205 81 46r 
Dr~lliDg 

Ove:'burden (3.:7) (4.36) (2.67) (lC.12) 0 3.17 4.36 2.67 lC. 
Blas :1og 
Overburcen (0.83) (1.14) (0.70) (2.6) 0 0.83 1.14 0.70 :.6 

Overtn:raeo 
R~oval 

(Dragllne) (24) (24) (24) (n) 0 24 24 24 72 
(sc:,a?e:s) (236 ) (495) (361 ) (1092) 50 ll8 247.5 180.5 54; 
£xposec! 

Areas (446. i) (625.4) (30i.l)(1379.2)85 67.0 93.8 46.1 206 
bul RQad!i 

(Checti.cal) (800) (7:33) (302.7)(1236.7)85 120 l.l.0 45.5 275 
(H2O) (136.8) (134) (49 ) (320) 50 68 ... 67 24.5 l60 

Access lO3d ._- (558) 85 83. 
Drilling 
coal (1.1) (l.5) (0.7) (3.3) 0 1.1 1.5 0.7 3.3 

Blasting 
cou (5.4) (7.:0 (3.4) (16.0) 0 S.4 7.2 3.4 16.( 

Coal 
reeQva1 
drQ.;l:.ne (4) (5.6) (2.S) (12.4) 0 4 5.6 2.8 1"..,.' 

Coal 
ducping (10) (l4) (7.0) (31) a 10 14 7.0 31 

Coai 
s~ora;e ?ile (59) (59) (llS) a 59 59 118 

Coal r.:'1.lsh.&!' 
prienr: (48 ) (13.8 ) (61.8) a 48 13.8 61.! 

Coal c:'\lshe r 
se::onca:,y (sa) (16.5 ) (74 ) 99 0.58 0.165 o. '7. 

Coal. r.~nve~rr)rs (960) (276) (1234) 90 96 27.6 --.,.l..,_.... ,.,~

Coal stack-in;; (4.;') (1.38 ) (6.2) 50 0.69 3.1 . ,Coal ito ra;l! 
(act i ·,e) (59.:') (5~.l) I) 59.1 59.,: 

Tnin !.oMd (20) 2.0 (2~.O) 1";~5 1 0.1 ..-
(i;(,~.5 e/yr) 2:!4 :.~.:' 

;,. 

·~.~t~rn ~ne~AJ'3 ':abuJ.•1t1on ' ". 
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~ission !~ventory 

E:1issions !/Yr*'I: 
. , 

(ONCO::-rRDi ; ~:) CDr~r.oLU:D 
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}.re!a A Area B Area :: 'to!Al ttol Area A cea ~ :. Area E ~p~; 

OP£P..';:IO~ t j'''r t/vr, t/y'r t /v-r: E::' t/"?r t/,,!r t/vr t)\·~ 

':~, r 

Scraper 
Drilling 

Overburden 

(174) 

(3.:) 

(205) 

(4.4) 

(81) 

(2.i) 

(460) 

(l0.:!) 

0 

0 

174 

3.2 

205 

4.4 

81 

., ­... 1 

~~p' 
~ .\.' ~ 

10.:
.i. ~.) • 

Blas:~ng 

Overburden 
Overburden 

ae=oval 

(4.9) (6.9) (4.2) (16) 0 4.9 6.9 4.2 16 
,l " 

' .~. : 

(ciragline i (424) (424) (424) (127:) 0 424 424 4~4 1212 
(acrapers) (236) (495 ) (361) (1092) SO 118 248 181 ,5~. 

Exl'0.e:i 
' 1 

areas (81.3) (1::) (60) (269.3) 85 13 18 9 ·40···· 
Raul Roads 

(ebec1eal) (531) (483) (201) (12:0) 85 80 74 30 
:- :::',

184 
(H2O) (90) (S8) (34) (212) 50 45 44 17 106 

AeeeS! ?..oiLQ 
(che~ic3.1) - (3iO) 85 56 

Drilllng -coal (1.1) (1.5) (0.7) (3.:n 0 1.1 1.5 0.7 
Blas:i:t; 
coal (16.a) (2:.3) (lO.S) (49.6) 0 16.8 22.3 10.5 ... 

Coal ... reaova1 (2S) (39.2) (12.3) (79.5) 0 28 39.2 12.3 79.5 
Coal 
ducpin; (54) (75.6) (37 ) (166.7) 0 54 75.6 37 166.:­

Coal Stor3.~e (59) (59) (llS) 0 59 59 lIS 
Coal crushe: 

l'ri::M1ry (96) (21.6 ) (123.6 ) 0 96 27.6 113.r 
Coal crusher 

a ec:) nciar:, (86.4) (24.B) (111.2) 90 8.64 :!.48 11.1 
Coal ::onve~e:"s (9r,U) (175) (1:!J4) 75 240 68.11 308.: 
Coal stac~i:'1;(b) (960) (J..37) (1235) 0 960 4.8 1.38 6.1­
Coal sc:"r3.e 

(at:: ~ ":I,!) 

'rrain loac 
(5~.1 ) 
(~O) (2.0) 

(59.1)
(::.r') 

0 
95 

59.': 
1 0.1 

59.J. 
1.!. 

(7~5n c!>'T: ) A5SJ : 

**!::iss io ns tieri ved :roo emission factors Iiu~ses ted hy :he Air :'2uaHty Sureau 
(b) E.:2issions ~ro~ area E stacker ~ere calcu~ted fT:om Raif. (3) paRe In. 
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Discussion of the Ecission f'actors tor :able 5 

1. 31astin~ Ove!"curden ~ ':he AQB feels that the 14.2 #/blast that HECO used is
 
Dot indicati.ve enough to be deened wont case o!:issions and therefore the AQB
 
has substituted. 3 rac1;or of 85.3 Ii/blast as 1:'eferenceci in 'Lab1!! 5. :be deriva­

tion of ~ssion tactors as oent10ned previously is cont~oversial at best.
 

2. Overburden Re:ovnl D1:'a21ine - An ecission :actor of 0.053 ~/ydJ has been
 
used by t:he AQa.
 

3. Exuosed areas - A uni~ersal soil loss equation assuces a soil type of dayloac and i~
 

reference~ in c..ble 5. The factor statea b)' llECo is not used because the AQB
 
feels the esti::late way be high.
 

4. Raul and Access Roads - The ~~ssiou facto~s used by ~~co are higher than the AQB :,
 
tors .hicn cay oe ocre reilective.
 

5. Blastin~ Coal - Again, in overburnen blasting ~CC used a lower enission
 
factor whereas the .\QB used a factor chat reflects the "wors t case" situation.
 
The AQ3 reels that the ecission factor oi 78.: #/blast should be used.
 

6. Coal ?-ecova~ - !he AQB has used an eniss10n facto~ of 0.014 #/ton. 

7. Coal D~o1n~ - The AQ5 feels that 0.025 #/ton is a core realistic eoission 
factor. 

8. Pr1:arv Crusher - The AQB uses 0.02 #/ton as refereoced in Table 2. 

9. Seco~darv Crushe~s - The AQB believes that a control factor of 90% is ~re 

1n~icative. 

lQ.Convevors - The Air Quality Bureau disa:;rees ui.ch the control efficiency of 
90i. used oy ~,;:CO due to the fact tn.t the conveyor belts are only pania.lly 
c9ver~d. If the conveyors were covered in such a canner that wind would not stir 
up particulate ~t:er ~nd allow worker's in for caintenance with the botton op~n 

for safecy r~uson:, AQ2 would look at 90:, but until this is accccplished 75: is 
esticate~ ror control. 

11. Scraoer o~eration - Ecission factors acceptable 

12. Ovo!rburden Ren"val Scrnoers· - E::1iss10n factors acceptable 

IJ. Jrillir.~ ~oal - E~ission far.:o~s are acc~ptabl~ 

14. Coal stor~~e - E~ission fdctor~ ~re acceptahi~ 

15. Ccal st"r.!:i~'! - ':~e Air Quality ~urt:au feels that the stacl'er at Areu A-B
 
does nCJt ::leet cne criteria of a stacker i-\S sec forth oy :)'ECO ~cference (3) page
 
1& or this analysi~. therefore, the 0.2 #/ton enisson facto~ has been use~ to
 
esti~ate potential ~niss~ons :ro~ cOdl ~ilin~ of crushed coal. This factor is
 
froo tne E?A :~t~r~n ?olicy ?aper for ~onvey~r ~ransfer points ~ithout ~ontroLs.
 

'the StACKoer \!~i:>sion ::actor 0: {J.OOl ,:/ton used "y ill!ste~n E:ner;y in area c: 1s
 
acc~ocaol~. .io~e:u.:.~~' ~n :he near tU.l:u:e rore accurate ~r.tiss10n :.:lc:nrs tor
 
cqal ~no!c ~an be ~eveioped.
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